

Blue Cross Blue Shield of Massachusetts is an Independent Licensee of the Blue Cross and Blue Shield Association

# **Medical Policy**

# Carelon (formerly AIM) Abdomen and Pelvic Imaging CPT, HCPCS and Diagnoses Codes

**Policy Number: 930** 

BCBSA Reference Number: N/A

NCD/LCD: N/A

#### **Related Policies**

- Medicare Advantage: Carelon Advanced Imaging/Radiology and Sleep Disorder Management Clinical and Utilization Guidance Redirect, #923
- Carelon Advanced Imaging/Radiology CPT and HCPCS Codes, #900
- Carelon Advanced Imaging/Radiology, #968
- Carelon Oncologic Imaging CPT, HCPCS and Diagnoses Codes, #929
- Carelon Brain Imaging CPT, HCPCS and Diagnoses Codes, #931
- Carelon Chest Imaging CPT, HCPCS and Diagnoses Codes, #932
- Carelon Extremity Imaging CPT, HCPCS and Diagnoses Codes, #933
- Carelon Head and Neck Imaging CPT, HCPCS and Diagnoses Codes, #934
- Carelon Spine Imaging CPT, HCPCS and Diagnoses Codes, #935
- Carelon Vascular Imaging CPT, HCPCS and Diagnoses Codes, #936

#### **Table of Contents**

Commercial Products	2
Medicare Advantage Products	2
CPT Codes / HCPCS Codes / ICD Codes	2
CPT Codes: 74150, 74160, 74170 CT abdomen	2
CPT Codes: 74176, 74177, 74178 CT abdomen and pelvis	97
CPT Codes: 74181, 74182, 74183 MRI abdomen	208
CPT Codes: 72195, 72196, 72197 MRI pelvis	280
CPT Codes: 72192, 72193, 72194 CT pelvis	393
CPT Codes: 74261, 74262, 74263 CT colonography	506
CPT Codes: 74712, 74713 MRI fetal	506
CPT Codes: 76391 MR elastography	506
CPT Codes: 0648T, 0649T Multiparametric MRI (LiverMultiScan)	506
Policy History	506
Disclaimer:	507

#### **Commercial Products**

The following CPT and HCPCS codes are in-scope under the Carelon Advanced Imaging/Radiology Management Program for Commercial Managed Care (HMO and POS) and Commercial PPO and EPO. For medical necessity criteria, see <a href="Carelon Medical Benefits Management Clinical Guidelines for Advanced Imaging/Radiology">Carelon Medical Benefits Management Clinical Guidelines for Advanced Imaging/Radiology</a>.

## **Medicare Advantage Products**

The following CPT and HCPCS codes are in-scope under the Carelon Advanced Imaging/Radiology Management Program for Medicare HMO and PPO. For medical necessity criteria, see <u>Carelon Medical</u> Benefits Management Clinical Guidelines for Advanced Imaging/Radiology.

#### **CPT Codes / HCPCS Codes / ICD Codes**

Inclusion or exclusion of a code does not constitute or imply member coverage or provider reimbursement. Please refer to the member's contract benefits in effect at the time of service to determine coverage or non-coverage as it applies to an individual member.

Providers should report all services using the most up-to-date industry-standard procedure, revenue, and diagnosis codes, including modifiers where applicable.

The following codes are included below for informational purposes only; this is not an all-inclusive list.

## CPT Codes: 74150, 74160, 74170 CT abdomen

CPT codes	Code Description
74150	CT abdomen without contrast
74160	CT abdomen with contrast
74170	CT abdomen without contrast, followed by re-imaging with contrast

### **ICD-10 Diagnoses Codes**

ICD-10 Diag	noses Codes
ICD-10	Code Description
A06.4	Amebic liver abscess
A18.01	Tuberculosis of spine
A18.11	Tuberculosis of kidney and ureter
A18.12	Tuberculosis of bladder
A18.13	Tuberculosis of other urinary organs
A18.14	Tuberculosis of prostate
A18.15	Tuberculosis of other male genital organs
A18.16	Tuberculosis of cervix
A18.17	Tuberculous female pelvic inflammatory disease
A18.18	Tuberculosis of other female genital organs
A18.2	Tuberculous peripheral lymphadenopathy
A18.31	Tuberculous peritonitis
A18.32	Tuberculous enteritis
A18.39	Retroperitoneal tuberculosis
A18.7	Tuberculosis of adrenal glands
A18.83	Tuberculosis of digestive tract organs, not elsewhere classified
A39.1	Waterhouse-Friderichsen syndrome
A41.3	Sepsis due to Hemophilus influenzae
A41.50	Gram-negative sepsis, unspecified
A41.51	Sepsis due to Escherichia coli [E. coli]
A41.52	Sepsis due to Pseudomonas
A41.53	Sepsis due to Serratia

A41.59	Other Gram-negative sepsis
A51.49	Other secondary syphilitic conditions
A51.49 A52.01	Syphilitic aneurysm of aorta
A52.01	Syphilitic aneurysm of aorta Syphilis, unspecified
A56.02	Chlamydial vulvovaginitis
A56.11	Chlamydial female pelvic inflammatory disease
B18.0	Chronic viral hepatitis B with delta-agent
B18.1	Chronic viral hepatitis B without delta-agent
B18.2	Chronic viral hepatitis C
B25.2	Cytomegaloviral pancreatitis
B37.7	Candidal sepsis
B37.89	Other sites of candidiasis
B38.7	Disseminated coccidioidomycosis
B38.89	Other forms of coccidioidomycosis
B65.0	Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma haematobium [urinary schistosomiasis]
B65.1	Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma mansoni [intestinal schistosomiasis]
B65.2	Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma japonicum
B65.3	Cercarial dermatitis
B65.8	Other schistosomiasis
B65.9	Schistosomiasis, unspecified
B66.1	Clonorchiasis
B66.3	Fascioliasis
B67.0	Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver
B67.5	Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver
B67.8	Echinococcosis, unspecified, of liver
B67.90	Echinococcosis, unspecified
B67.99	Other echinococcosis
D12.0	Benign neoplasm of cecum
D12.1	Benign neoplasm of appendix
D12.2	Benign neoplasm of ascending colon
D12.3	Benign neoplasm of transverse colon
D12.4	Benign neoplasm of descending colon
D12.5	Benign neoplasm of sigmoid colon
D12.6	Benign neoplasm of colon, unspecified
D12.7	Benign neoplasm of rectosigmoid junction
D12.8	Benign neoplasm of rectum
D12.9	Benign neoplasm of anus and anal canal
D13.1	Benign neoplasm of stomach
D13.1	Benign neoplasm of duodenum
D13.30	Benign neoplasm of unspecified part of small intestine
D13.39	Benign neoplasm of other parts of small intestine
D13.39	Benign neoplasm of liver
D13.4	Benign neoplasm of extrahepatic bile ducts
D13.6	Benign neoplasm of pancreas
D13.7	Benign neoplasm of endocrine pancreas
D13.91	Familial adenomatous polyposis
D13.99	Benign neoplasm of ill-defined sites within the digestive system
D18.1	Lymphangioma, any site
D19.1	Benign neoplasm of mesothelial tissue of peritoneum
D20.0	Benign neoplasm of soft tissue of retroperitoneum
D20.1	Benign neoplasm of soft tissue of peritoneum
D21.4	Benign neoplasm of connective and other soft tissue of abdomen
D25.0	Submucous leiomyoma of uterus

D25.2 Subserosal leiomyoma of uterus D25.9 Leiomyoma of uterus, unspecified D26.0 Other benign neoplasm of cervix uteri D26.1 Other benign neoplasm of cervix uteri D26.1 Other benign neoplasm of other parts of uterus D26.2 Other benign neoplasm of other parts of uterus D26.9 Other benign neoplasm of other parts of uterus D27.0 Benign neoplasm of ieft ovary D27.1 Benign neoplasm of ieft ovary D27.2 Benign neoplasm of ieft ovary D27.3 Benign neoplasm of uterus, unspecified D27.0 Benign neoplasm of unspecified ovary D28.0 Benign neoplasm of unspecified ovary D28.1 Benign neoplasm of vagina D28.2 Benign neoplasm of vagina D28.1 Benign neoplasm of vagina D28.2 Benign neoplasm of other specified female genital organs D28.9 Benign neoplasm of other specified female genital organs D28.9 Benign neoplasm of inspecified inspecified demale genital organs D28.0 Benign neoplasm of inspecified inspecified inspecified demale genital organ, unspecified D30.0.0 Benign neoplasm of inspecified i	D25.1	Intramural leiomyoma of uterus
D25.9 Leiomyoma of uterus, unspecified D26.0 Other benign neoplasm of corvix uteri D26.1 Other benign neoplasm of corpus uteri D26.7 Other benign neoplasm of other parts of uterus D26.9 Other benign neoplasm of uterus, unspecified D27.0 Benign neoplasm of uterus, unspecified D27.1 Benign neoplasm of right ovary D27.1 Benign neoplasm of left ovary D27.9 Benign neoplasm of unspecified ovary D28.0 Benign neoplasm of unspecified ovary D28.1 Benign neoplasm of vulva D28.1 Benign neoplasm of vulva D28.2 Benign neoplasm of vulva D28.2 Benign neoplasm of therie tubes and ligaments D28.3 Benign neoplasm of female genital organ, unspecified D30.00 Benign neoplasm of female genital organ, unspecified D30.01 Benign neoplasm of inspecified kidney D30.02 Benign neoplasm of inspecified kidney D30.01 Benign neoplasm of inspecified renal pelvis D30.11 Benign neoplasm of inspecified renal pelvis D30.12 Benign neoplasm of injet renal pelvis D30.20 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.21 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.22 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.23 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.24 Benign neoplasm of right ureter D30.25 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.26 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.27 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.3 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.4 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.5 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.6 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.7 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.8 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.9 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.9 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.1 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.2 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.3 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.4 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.5 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.6 Hense States with a cute the specified urinary organs D46 Polycythemia vera D47.3 Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia D50.9 Ho-S5 disease with cate the specified complication D57.01 Hb-S5 disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.02 Hb-S5 disease with crisis with other specified compli		
D26.0 Other benign neoplasm of cervix uteri D26.7 Other benign neoplasm of corpus uteri D26.9 Other benign neoplasm of other parts of uterus D27.0 Benign neoplasm of other parts of uterus D27.1 Benign neoplasm of left ovary D27.1 Benign neoplasm of left ovary D27.2 Benign neoplasm of left ovary D27.9 Benign neoplasm of left ovary D28.0 Benign neoplasm of valva D28.1 Benign neoplasm of valva D28.1 Benign neoplasm of valva D28.2 Benign neoplasm of other specified female genital organs D28.2 Benign neoplasm of other specified female genital organs D28.7 Benign neoplasm of other specified female genital organs D28.9 Benign neoplasm of inmale genital organ, unspecified D30.00 Benign neoplasm of inspecified kidney D30.01 Benign neoplasm of inspecified renal pelvis D30.10 Benign neoplasm of inspecified renal pelvis D30.10 Benign neoplasm of inspecified renal pelvis D30.11 Benign neoplasm of inspecified renal pelvis D30.12 Benign neoplasm of inspecified ureter D30.22 Benign neoplasm of inspecified ureter D30.22 Benign neoplasm of inspecified ureter D30.22 Benign neoplasm of inspecified ureter D30.3 Benign neoplasm of inspecified ureter D30.3 Benign neoplasm of inspecified ureter D30.4 Benign neoplasm of unspecified ureter D30.3 Benign neoplasm of inspecified ureter D30.3 Benign neoplasm of inspecified ureter D30.3 Benign neoplasm of inspecified ureter D30.4 Benign neoplasm of inspecified ureter D30.5 Benign neoplasm of urethra D47.3 Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia D57.00 Hb-SS disease with acute chest syndrome D57.01 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.02 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.03 Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.04 Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.05 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with thour crisis D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with thour crisis D57.215 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with thour crisis of the crebral vascular involvement D57.216 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with torisis with other specified complication D57.217 Sickle-c		
D26.1 Other benign neoplasm of other parts of uterus D26.9 Other benign neoplasm of other parts of uterus D27.0 Benign neoplasm of interus, unspecified D27.0 Benign neoplasm of fight ovary D27.1 Benign neoplasm of left ovary D27.9 Benign neoplasm of unspecified ovary D28.0 Benign neoplasm of valva D28.1 Benign neoplasm of valva D28.2 Benign neoplasm of uterine tubes and ligaments D28.2 Benign neoplasm of other specified female genital organs D28.9 Benign neoplasm of ther specified female genital organs D28.9 Benign neoplasm of female genital organ, unspecified D30.00 Benign neoplasm of inspecified kidney D30.01 Benign neoplasm of inspecified kidney D30.02 Benign neoplasm of inspecified renal pelvis D30.11 Benign neoplasm of left kidney D30.12 Benign neoplasm of left kidney D30.13 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.14 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.20 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.21 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.22 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.23 Benign neoplasm of bladder D30.44 Benign neoplasm of bladder D30.4 Benign neoplasm of the ureter D30.5 Benign neoplasm of bladder D30.6 Benign neoplasm of the ureter D30.7 Benign neoplasm of the ureter D30.8 Benign neoplasm of the ureter D30.9 Benign neoplasm of the ureter D30.14 Benign neoplasm of the ureter D30.8 Benign neoplasm of the ureter D30.9 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D50.9 Iron deficiency anemia beta per usite that activation D50.7 If Iron deficiency anemia beta per usite that dactylitis D50.7 I		
D26.7 Other benign neoplasm of other parts of uterus D26.9 Other benign neoplasm of uterus, unspecified D27.0 Benign neoplasm of right ovary D27.1 Benign neoplasm of right ovary D27.1 Benign neoplasm of left ovary D27.9 Benign neoplasm of left ovary D28.0 Benign neoplasm of uterine tubes and ligaments D28.1 Benign neoplasm of varine tubes and ligaments D28.2 Benign neoplasm of other specified female genital organs D28.7 Benign neoplasm of other specified female genital organs D28.9 Benign neoplasm of other specified female genital organs D28.9 Benign neoplasm of other specified female genital organs D28.9 Benign neoplasm of female genital organ, unspecified D30.00 Benign neoplasm of inspecified kidney D30.01 Benign neoplasm of inspecified renal pelvis D30.02 Benign neoplasm of inspecified renal pelvis D30.11 Benign neoplasm of inspecified renal pelvis D30.12 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.13 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.20 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.21 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.22 Benign neoplasm of bladder D30.23 Benign neoplasm of bladder D30.4 Benign neoplasm of bladder D30.4 Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs D47.3 Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs D48.9 Delvythemia vera D47.3 Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia D50.9 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D56.4 Hereditary persistence of fetal hemoglobin [HPFH] D57.00 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.01 Hb-SS disease with crisis unspecified D57.02 Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.03 Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.04 Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.05 Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crebral vascular involvement D57.21 Sickle-cell Hib-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell disease with crisis with other speci		ů i
D26.9 Other benign neoplasm of right ovary D27.1 Benign neoplasm of right ovary D27.9 Benign neoplasm of left ovary D27.9 Benign neoplasm of left ovary D28.0 Benign neoplasm of vulva D28.1 Benign neoplasm of vulva D28.1 Benign neoplasm of vulva D28.2 Benign neoplasm of vulva D28.3 Benign neoplasm of other specified female genital organs D28.9 Benign neoplasm of other specified female genital organs D29.9 Benign neoplasm of other specified female genital organs D29.9 Benign neoplasm of other specified skidney D30.00 Benign neoplasm of inght kidney D30.01 Benign neoplasm of inght kidney D30.02 Benign neoplasm of left kidney D30.10 Benign neoplasm of left kidney D30.11 Benign neoplasm of left kidney D30.12 Benign neoplasm of left kidney D30.13 Benign neoplasm of left left renal pelvis D30.14 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.15 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.20 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.21 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.22 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.3 Benign neoplasm of bladder D30.4 Benign neoplasm of bladder D30.4 Benign neoplasm of bladder D30.5 Benign neoplasm of bladder D30.6 Benign neoplasm of bladder D30.7 Benign neoplasm of the urethra D30.8 Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs D45 Polycythemia vera D47.3 Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia D50.9 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D56.4 Hereditary persistence of fetal hemoglobin [HPFH] D57.00 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.01 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.02 Hb-SS disease with crisis unto other specified complication D57.03 Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.04 Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.05 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with tores with spelnic sequestration D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C diseas		
D27.0 Benign neoplasm of right ovary D27.1 Benign neoplasm of unspecified ovary D28.0 Benign neoplasm of unspecified ovary D28.1 Benign neoplasm of vulva D28.2 Benign neoplasm of vulva D28.2 Benign neoplasm of vulva D28.2 Benign neoplasm of uterine tubes and ligaments D28.7 Benign neoplasm of other specified female genital organs D28.9 Benign neoplasm of lemale genital organ, unspecified D30.00 Benign neoplasm of right kidney D30.01 Benign neoplasm of right kidney D30.02 Benign neoplasm of right kidney D30.10 Benign neoplasm of unspecified renal pelvis D30.11 Benign neoplasm of right renal pelvis D30.12 Benign neoplasm of right renal pelvis D30.12 Benign neoplasm of right ureter D30.20 Benign neoplasm of right ureter D30.21 Benign neoplasm of right ureter D30.22 Benign neoplasm of right ureter D30.3 Benign neoplasm of right ureter D30.4 Benign neoplasm of outher specified ureter D30.3 Benign neoplasm of unspecified ureter D30.4 Benign neoplasm of urethra D30.8 Benign neoplasm of outher specified urinary organs D45. Polycythemia vera D47.3 Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia D50.9 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D56.4 Hereditary persistence of fetal hemoglobin [HPFH] D57.00 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.01 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.02 Hb-SS disease with crisis unspecified D57.03 Ib-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.04 Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.05 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell disease with crisis with other specified D57.211 Sickle-cell disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.212 Sickle-cell disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.213 Sickle-cell disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.214 Sickle-cell disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.414 Sickle-cell disease with crisis with other specified complication D		
D27.1 Benign neoplasm of left ovary D27.9 Benign neoplasm of unspecified ovary D28.0 Benign neoplasm of vulva D28.1 Benign neoplasm of valyna D28.2 Benign neoplasm of valyna D28.7 Benign neoplasm of uterine tubes and ligaments D28.9 Benign neoplasm of other specified female genital organs D28.9 Benign neoplasm of other specified female genital organs D28.9 Benign neoplasm of inspecified kidney D30.00 Benign neoplasm of inspecified kidney D30.01 Benign neoplasm of inspecified renal pelvis D30.10 Benign neoplasm of left kidney D30.11 Benign neoplasm of inspecified renal pelvis D30.11 Benign neoplasm of inspecified renal pelvis D30.12 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.20 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.21 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.21 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.22 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.3 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.4 Benign neoplasm of bladder D30.4 Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs D45 Polycythemia vera D47.3 Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia D50.9 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D50.9 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D51.0 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.01 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.01 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.01 Hb-SS disease with crisis unspecified D57.02 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with outer crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with pelmic sequestration D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with trisis with other specified D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.215 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.216 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.414 Sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration D57.415 Sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration D57.416 Sickle-cell disorders with byte and the dactyl		
D28.0 Benign neoplasm of unspecified ovary D28.1 Benign neoplasm of vulva D28.2 Benign neoplasm of vagina D28.2 Benign neoplasm of uterine tubes and ligaments D28.7 Benign neoplasm of other specified female genital organs D28.9 Benign neoplasm of other specified female genital organs D28.9 Benign neoplasm of other specified kidney D30.00 Benign neoplasm of right kidney D30.01 Benign neoplasm of left kidney D30.10 Benign neoplasm of unspecified renal pelvis D30.11 Benign neoplasm of right renal pelvis D30.12 Benign neoplasm of right renal pelvis D30.13 Benign neoplasm of right renal pelvis D30.14 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.15 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.16 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.17 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.20 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.21 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.3 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.4 Benign neoplasm of vight ureter D30.4 Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs D45 Polycythemia vera D47.3 Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia D50.9 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D53.9 Nutritional anemia, unspecified D56.4 Hereditary persistence of fetal hemoglobin (HPFH) D57.00 Hb-SS disease with cause chest syndrome D57.02 Hb-SS disease with cause chest syndrome D57.03 Hb-SS disease with cause chest syndrome D57.04 Hb-SS disease with cause chest syndrome D57.05 Jickle-cell disease with use crebral vascular involvement D57.07 Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.1 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with bacte chest syndrome D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.21 Sickle-cell disease mit beta pus with dactylitis D57.214 Sickle-cell diseasemia beta pus with dactylitis D57.434 Sickle-cell diseasemia beta pus with dactylitis D57.845 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration D57.841 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome		
D28.0 Benign neoplasm of vulva D28.1 Benign neoplasm of vagina D28.2 Benign neoplasm of uterine tubes and ligaments D28.7 Benign neoplasm of other specified female genital organs D28.9 Benign neoplasm of other specified female genital organs D30.00 Benign neoplasm of unspecified kidney D30.01 Benign neoplasm of right kidney D30.02 Benign neoplasm of left kidney D30.10 Benign neoplasm of left kidney D30.11 Benign neoplasm of inpht renal pelvis D30.12 Benign neoplasm of inpht renal pelvis D30.13 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.14 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.20 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.21 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.22 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.23 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.24 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.3 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.3 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.4 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.4 Benign neoplasm of with ureter D30.5 Benign neoplasm of with ureter D30.6 Benign neoplasm of with ureter D30.7 Benign neoplasm of unspecified urinary organs D45 Polycythemia vera D47.3 Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia D59.9 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D50.9 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D50.9 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D50.0 Hb-SS disease with cause of fetal hemoglobin (HPFH) D57.00 Hb-SS disease with cause of teat hemoglobin (HPFH) D57.01 Hb-SS disease with crisis unspecified D57.02 Hb-SS disease with cause of teat hemoglobin (HPFH) D57.03 Hb-SS disease with cause of teat hemoglobin (HPFH) D57.04 Hb-SS disease with cause of teat hemoglobin (HPFH) D57.05 Hb-SS disease with cause of teat hemoglobin (HPFH) D57.06 Hb-SS disease with cause of teat hemoglobin (HPFH) D57.07 Hb-SS disease with cause of teat hemoglobin (HPFH) D57.08 Hb-SS disease with cause of teat hemoglobin (HPFH) D57.09 Hb-SS disease with cause of teat hemoglobin (HPFH) D57.01 Sickle-cell disease with cause of teat hemoglobin (HPFH) D57.02 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cause of teat was cause of teat the period of teat the per		
D28.1 Benign neoplasm of vagina D28.2 Benign neoplasm of uterine tubes and ligaments D28.7 Benign neoplasm of other specified female genital organs D28.9 Benign neoplasm of other specified kiney D30.00 Benign neoplasm of injth kidney D30.01 Benign neoplasm of right kidney D30.02 Benign neoplasm of left kidney D30.10 Benign neoplasm of left kidney D30.11 Benign neoplasm of left kidney D30.12 Benign neoplasm of left kidney D30.20 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.21 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.22 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.21 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.22 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.22 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.23 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.3 Benign neoplasm of bladder D30.4 Benign neoplasm of bladder D30.5 Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs D47.3 Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia D50.9 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D50.9 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D50.4 Hereditary persistence of fetal hemoglobin [HPFH] D57.00 Hb-SS disease with acute chest syndrome D57.02 Hb-SS disease with scute chest syndrome D57.03 Hb-SS disease with scute chest syndrome D57.04 Hb-SS disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.05 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dreis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.43 Sickle-cell disorders with dactylitis D57.44 Sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration D57.45 Sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration		
D28.2 Benign neoplasm of uterine tubes and ligaments D28.7 Benign neoplasm of other specified female genital organs D28.9 Benign neoplasm of female genital organ, unspecified D30.00 Benign neoplasm of female genital organ, unspecified D30.01 Benign neoplasm of right kidney D30.02 Benign neoplasm of left kidney D30.10 Benign neoplasm of left kidney D30.11 Benign neoplasm of left kidney D30.12 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.13 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.20 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.21 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.22 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.23 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.24 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.3 Benign neoplasm of bladder D30.4 Benign neoplasm of bladder D30.4 Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs D45 Polycythemia vera D47.3 Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia D50.9 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D53.9 Nutritional anemia, unspecified D56.4 Hereditary persistence of fetal hemoglobin [HPFH] D57.00 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.01 Hb-SS disease with crebral vascular involvement D57.02 Hb-SS disease with crebral vascular involvement D57.04 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.09 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with but crisis D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crebral vascular involvement D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specifi		
D28.7   Benign neoplasm of other specified female genital organ, unspecified		
D28.9 Benign neoplasm of female genital organ, unspecified D30.00 Benign neoplasm of unspecified kidney D30.01 Benign neoplasm of right kidney D30.02 Benign neoplasm of right kidney D30.10 Benign neoplasm of unspecified renal pelvis D30.11 Benign neoplasm of right renal pelvis D30.12 Benign neoplasm of right renal pelvis D30.12 Benign neoplasm of right renal pelvis D30.20 Benign neoplasm of unspecified ureter D30.21 Benign neoplasm of unspecified ureter D30.22 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.3 Benign neoplasm of bladder D30.4 Benign neoplasm of bladder D30.4 Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs D45 Polycythemia vera D47.3 Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia D50.9 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D53.9 Nutritional anemia, unspecified D56.4 Hereditary persistence of fetal hemoglobin [HPFH] D57.00 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.01 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.02 Hb-SS disease with acute chest syndrome D57.03 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.04 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.05 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.20 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with out crisis D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with out crisis unspecified D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with out crisis unspecified D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with out crisis unspecified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with out crisis D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with out crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with out crisis D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with out crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with out crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease		
D30.00 Benign neoplasm of unspecified kidney D30.01 Benign neoplasm of right kidney D30.02 Benign neoplasm of left kidney D30.10 Benign neoplasm of unspecified renal pelvis D30.11 Benign neoplasm of right renal pelvis D30.12 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.20 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.21 Benign neoplasm of unspecified ureter D30.22 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.23 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.34 Benign neoplasm of bladder D30.4 Benign neoplasm of bladder D30.4 Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs D45 Polycythemia vera D47.3 Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia D50.9 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D53.9 Nutritional anemia, unspecified D56.4 Hereditary persistence of fetal hemoglobin [HPFH] D57.00 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.01 Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration D57.02 Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration D57.03 Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.04 Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.1 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cr	D28.7	Benign neoplasm of other specified female genital organs
D30.01 Benign neoplasm of right kidney D30.02 Benign neoplasm of left kidney D30.10 Benign neoplasm of unspecified renal pelvis D30.11 Benign neoplasm of unspecified ureter D30.21 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.12 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.21 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.21 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.22 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.3 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.4 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.5 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.6 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.7 Benign neoplasm of urethra D30.8 Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs D45 Polycythemia vera D47.3 Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia D50.9 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D53.9 Nutritional anemia, unspecified D53.9 Nutritional anemia, unspecified D57.01 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.02 Hb-SS disease with crebral vascular involvement D57.03 Hb-SS disease with crebral vascular involvement D57.04 Hb-SS disease with decrebral vascular involvement D57.09 Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.20 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with untrisis D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crebral vascular involvement D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crebral vascular involvement D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with	D28.9	Benign neoplasm of female genital organ, unspecified
D30.02         Benign neoplasm of left kidney           D30.10         Benign neoplasm of unspecified renal pelvis           D30.11         Benign neoplasm of right renal pelvis           D30.12         Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis           D30.20         Benign neoplasm of unspecified ureter           D30.21         Benign neoplasm of left ureter           D30.22         Benign neoplasm of left ureter           D30.3         Benign neoplasm of bladder           D30.4         Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs           D45         Polycythemia vera           D47.3         Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia           D50.9         Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified           D53.9         Nutritional anemia, unspecified           D56.4         Hereditary persistence of fetal hemoglobin [HPFH]           D57.00         Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified           D57.01         Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration           D57.02         Hb-SS disease with creebral vascular involvement           D57.03         Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication           D57.1         Sickle-cell Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome           D57.21         Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with creebral vascular involvement           D57.213         Sickl	D30.00	Benign neoplasm of unspecified kidney
D30.10 Benign neoplasm of unspecified renal pelvis D30.11 Benign neoplasm of right renal pelvis D30.12 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.20 Benign neoplasm of unspecified ureter D30.21 Benign neoplasm of unspecified ureter D30.22 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.33 Benign neoplasm of bladder D30.4 Benign neoplasm of bladder D30.8 Benign neoplasm of urethra D30.8 Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs D45 Polycythemia vera D47.3 Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia D50.9 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D53.9 Nutritional anemia, unspecified D57.0 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.01 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.02 Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration D57.03 Hb-SS disease with crebral vascular involvement D57.04 Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.1 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crebral vascular involvement D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.21 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with dactylitis D57.34 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with dactylitis D57.45 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with dactylitis D57.81 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis	D30.01	Benign neoplasm of right kidney
D30.10         Benign neoplasm of unspecified renal pelvis           D30.11         Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis           D30.20         Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis           D30.21         Benign neoplasm of unspecified ureter           D30.22         Benign neoplasm of left ureter           D30.3         Benign neoplasm of bladder           D30.4         Benign neoplasm of urethra           D30.8         Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs           D45         Polycythemia vera           D47.3         Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia           D50.9         Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified           D53.9         Nutritional anemia, unspecified           D57.0         Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified           D57.01         Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration           D57.02         Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration           D57.03         Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication           D57.04         Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication           D57.1         Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis           D57.21         Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome           D57.211         Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome           D57.212         Sickle-c	D30.02	Benign neoplasm of left kidney
D30.11         Benign neoplasm of right renal pelvis           D30.12         Benign neoplasm of unspecified ureter           D30.21         Benign neoplasm of unspecified ureter           D30.22         Benign neoplasm of left ureter           D30.3         Benign neoplasm of bladder           D30.4         Benign neoplasm of bladder           D30.8         Benign neoplasm of urethra           D30.8         Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs           D45         Polycythemia vera           D47.3         Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia           D50.9         Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified           D53.9         Nutritional anemia, unspecified           D57.00         Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified           D57.01         Hb-SS disease with source chest syndrome           D57.02         Hb-SS disease with solenic sequestration           D57.03         Hb-SS disease with crebral vascular involvement           D57.09         Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication           D57.1         Sickle-cell disease without crisis           D57.201         Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration           D57.211         Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration           D57.212         Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebra	D30.10	
D30.12 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.20 Benign neoplasm of unspecified ureter D30.21 Benign neoplasm of right ureter D30.22 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.3 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.3 Benign neoplasm of bladder D30.4 Benign neoplasm of bladder D30.8 Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs D45 Polycythemia vera D47.3 Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia D50.9 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D53.9 Nutritional anemia, unspecified D56.4 Hereditary persistence of fetal hemoglobin [HPFH] D57.00 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.01 Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration D57.02 Hb-SS disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.04 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.09 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.09 Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.11 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crebral vascular involvement D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crebral vascular involvement D57.215 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.416 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.217 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.434 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with dactylitis D57.454 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with dactylitis D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.812 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome		
D30.20 Benign neoplasm of unspecified ureter D30.21 Benign neoplasm of right ureter D30.22 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.3 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.3 Benign neoplasm of bladder D30.4 Benign neoplasm of urethra D30.8 Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs D45 Polycythemia vera D47.3 Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia D50.9 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D53.9 Nutritional anemia, unspecified D54.4 Hereditary persistence of fetal hemoglobin [HPFH] D55.00 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.01 Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration D57.02 Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration D57.03 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.09 Hb-SS disease with torisis with other specified complication D57.1 Sickle-cell disease without crisis D57.20 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.211 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.212 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crebral vascular involvement D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crebral vascular involvement D57.215 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crebral vascular involvement D57.216 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crebral vascular involvement D57.217 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crebral vascular involvement D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.434 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with dactylitis D57.44 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with dactylitis D57.454 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with dactylitis D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders with out crisis D57.812 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration		
D30.21 Benign neoplasm of right ureter D30.22 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.3 Benign neoplasm of bladder D30.4 Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs D30.8 Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs D45 Polycythemia vera D50.9 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D53.9 Nutritional anemia, unspecified D53.9 Nutritional anemia, unspecified D56.4 Hereditary persistence of fetal hemoglobin [HPFH] D57.00 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.01 Hb-SS disease with acute chest syndrome D57.02 Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration D57.03 Hb-SS disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.04 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.09 Hb-SS disease with out crisis with other specified complication D57.1 Sickle-cell disease without crisis D57.20 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.211 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.212 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with planic sequestration D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.215 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.216 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.217 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.214 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with dactylitis D57.434 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with dactylitis D57.454 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with dactylitis D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome		
D30.22 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.3 Benign neoplasm of bladder D30.4 Benign neoplasm of urethra D30.8 Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs D45 Polycythemia vera D47.3 Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia D50.9 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D53.9 Nutritional anemia, unspecified D56.4 Hereditary persistence of fetal hemoglobin [HPFH] D57.00 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.01 Hb-SS disease with acute chest syndrome D57.02 Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration D57.03 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.09 Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.1 Sickle-cell disease without crisis D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crebral vascular involvement D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis vith other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis unspecified D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified D57.414 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified D57.434 Sickle-cell thalassemia, unspecified, with dactylitis D57.434 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with dactylitis D57.435 Other sickle-cell disorders with out crisis D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration		
D30.3 Benign neoplasm of bladder D30.4 Benign neoplasm of urethra D30.8 Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs D45 Polycythemia vera D47.3 Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia D50.9 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D53.9 Nutritional anemia, unspecified D53.9 Nutritional anemia, unspecified D57.01 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.01 Hb-SS disease with acute chest syndrome D57.02 Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration D57.03 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.09 Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.1 Sickle-cell disease with acute chest syndrome D57.20 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with out crisis D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.212 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crebral vascular involvement D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified D57.434 Sickle-cell thalassemia, unspecified, with dactylitis D57.454 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with dactylitis D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration		
D30.4 Benign neoplasm of urethra D30.8 Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs D45 Polycythemia vera D47.3 Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia D50.9 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D53.9 Nutritional anemia, unspecified D56.4 Hereditary persistence of fetal hemoglobin [HPFH] D57.00 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.01 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.02 Hb-SS disease with crebral vascular involvement D57.03 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.04 Hb-SS disease with crebral vascular involvement D57.05 disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.10 Sickle-cell disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.10 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.20 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.211 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.212 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.215 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.216 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.217 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified D57.414 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified D57.434 Sickle-cell thalassemia, unspecified, with dactylitis D57.454 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with dactylitis D57.455 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with dactylitis D57.860 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration		
D30.8 Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs D45 Polycythemia vera D47.3 Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia D50.9 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D53.9 Nutritional anemia, unspecified D56.4 Hereditary persistence of fetal hemoglobin [HPFH] D57.00 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.01 Hb-SS disease with acute chest syndrome D57.02 Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration D57.03 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.09 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.09 Hb-SS disease with torisis with other specified complication D57.1 Sickle-cell disease without crisis D57.20 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.23 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.24 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.25 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.26 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.27 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.28 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.29 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.40 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.41 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.434 Sickle-cell thalassemia, unspecified, with dactylitis D57.454 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with dactylitis D57.810 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.812 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration		
D45. Polycythemia vera D47.3 Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia D50.9 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D53.9 Nutritional anemia, unspecified D56.4 Hereditary persistence of fetal hemoglobin [HPFH] D57.00 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.01 Hb-SS disease with acute chest syndrome D57.02 Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration D57.03 Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration D57.04 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.09 Hb-SS disease with other specified complication D57.1 Sickle-cell disease without crisis D57.20 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell thalassemia, unspecified, with dactylitis D57.41 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with dactylitis D57.45 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with dactylitis D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis D57.81 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.812 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration		
D47.3 Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia D50.9 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D53.9 Nutritional anemia, unspecified D56.4 Hereditary persistence of fetal hemoglobin [HPFH] D57.00 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.01 Hb-SS disease with acute chest syndrome D57.02 Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration D57.03 Hb-SS disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.04 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.09 Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.1 Sickle-cell disease without crisis D57.20 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.212 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Sickle-cell disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.414 Sickle-cell thalassemia, unspecified, with dactylitis D57.454 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with dactylitis D57.455 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with dactylitis D57.850 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.812 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration		
D50.9 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D53.9 Nutritional anemia, unspecified D56.4 Hereditary persistence of fetal hemoglobin [HPFH] D57.00 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.01 Hb-SS disease with acute chest syndrome D57.02 Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration D57.03 Hb-SS disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.04 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.09 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.09 Hb-SS disease with other specified complication D57.1 Sickle-cell disease without crisis D57.20 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.211 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.212 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Sickle-cell halassemia, unspecified, with dactylitis D57.434 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with dactylitis D57.454 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with dactylitis D57.850 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration		
D53.9 Nutritional anemia, unspecified D56.4 Hereditary persistence of fetal hemoglobin [HPFH] D57.00 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.01 Hb-SS disease with acute chest syndrome D57.02 Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration D57.03 Hb-SS disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.04 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.09 Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.1 Sickle-cell disease without crisis D57.20 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.212 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified D57.414 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified D57.434 Sickle-cell thalassemia, unspecified, with dactylitis D57.434 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with dactylitis D57.454 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with dactylitis D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.812 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration		
D56.4 Hereditary persistence of fetal hemoglobin [HPFH] D57.00 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.01 Hb-SS disease with acute chest syndrome D57.02 Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration D57.03 Hb-SS disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.04 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.09 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.09 Hb-SS disease with orisis with other specified complication D57.1 Sickle-cell disease without crisis D57.20 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.211 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.212 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified D57.414 Sickle-cell thalassemia, unspecified, with dactylitis D57.434 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with dactylitis D57.454 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with dactylitis D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration		
D57.00 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.01 Hb-SS disease with acute chest syndrome D57.02 Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration D57.03 Hb-SS disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.04 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.09 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.10 Sickle-cell disease without crisis D57.20 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.212 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Sickle-cell thalassemia, unspecified, with dactylitis D57.434 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with dactylitis D57.454 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with dactylitis D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration		
D57.01 Hb-SS disease with acute chest syndrome D57.02 Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration D57.03 Hb-SS disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.04 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.09 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.1 Sickle-cell disease without crisis D57.20 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.211 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.212 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified D57.414 Sickle-cell thalassemia, unspecified, with dactylitis D57.434 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with dactylitis D57.454 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with dactylitis D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration		
D57.02 Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration D57.03 Hb-SS disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.04 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.09 Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.1 Sickle-cell disease without crisis D57.20 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.212 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified D57.414 Sickle-cell thalassemia, unspecified, with dactylitis D57.434 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with dactylitis D57.435 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with dactylitis D57.454 Sickle-cell disorders without crisis D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.812 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration		
D57.03 Hb-SS disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.04 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.09 Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.1 Sickle-cell disease without crisis D57.20 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis D57.211 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.212 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified D57.414 Sickle-cell thalassemia, unspecified, with dactylitis D57.434 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with dactylitis D57.454 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with dactylitis D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration		·
D57.04 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis  D57.09 Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication  D57.1 Sickle-cell disease without crisis  D57.20 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis  D57.211 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome  D57.212 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration  D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement  D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis  D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication  D57.219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified  D57.414 Sickle-cell thalassemia, unspecified, with dactylitis  D57.434 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with dactylitis  D57.454 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with dactylitis  D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis  D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration		
D57.09 Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.1 Sickle-cell disease without crisis D57.20 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis D57.211 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.212 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified D57.414 Sickle-cell thalassemia, unspecified, with dactylitis D57.434 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with dactylitis D57.454 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with dactylitis D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration		
D57.1 Sickle-cell disease without crisis D57.20 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis D57.211 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.212 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified D57.414 Sickle-cell thalassemia, unspecified, with dactylitis D57.434 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with dactylitis D57.454 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with dactylitis D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration		
D57.20 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis  D57.211 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome  D57.212 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration  D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement  D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis  D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication  D57.219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified  D57.414 Sickle-cell thalassemia, unspecified, with dactylitis  D57.434 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with dactylitis  D57.454 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with dactylitis  D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis  D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration		
D57.211 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.212 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified D57.414 Sickle-cell thalassemia, unspecified, with dactylitis D57.434 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with dactylitis D57.454 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with dactylitis D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration		
D57.212 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified D57.414 Sickle-cell thalassemia, unspecified, with dactylitis D57.434 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with dactylitis D57.454 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with dactylitis D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration		
D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified D57.414 Sickle-cell thalassemia, unspecified, with dactylitis D57.434 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with dactylitis D57.454 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with dactylitis D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration		
D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis  D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication  D57.219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified  D57.414 Sickle-cell thalassemia, unspecified, with dactylitis  D57.434 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with dactylitis  D57.454 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with dactylitis  D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis  D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome  D57.812 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration	D57.212	Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration
D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified D57.414 Sickle-cell thalassemia, unspecified, with dactylitis D57.434 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with dactylitis D57.454 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with dactylitis D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.812 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration	D57.213	Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement
D57.219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified D57.414 Sickle-cell thalassemia, unspecified, with dactylitis D57.434 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with dactylitis D57.454 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with dactylitis D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.812 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration	D57.214	Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis
D57.219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified D57.414 Sickle-cell thalassemia, unspecified, with dactylitis D57.434 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with dactylitis D57.454 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with dactylitis D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.812 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration	D57.218	Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication
D57.414 Sickle-cell thalassemia, unspecified, with dactylitis D57.434 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with dactylitis D57.454 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with dactylitis D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.812 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration		
D57.434 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta zero with dactylitis D57.454 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with dactylitis D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.812 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration		
D57.454 Sickle-cell thalassemia beta plus with dactylitis D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.812 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration		
D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.812 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration		·
D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.812 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration		
D57.812 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration		

D57.814	Other sickle-cell disorders with dactylitis
D57.818	Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication
D57.819	Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis, unspecified
D58.2	Other hemoglobinopathies
D64.9	Anemia, unspecified
D64.9 D69.0	
	Allergic purpura
D69.3	Immune thrombocytopenic purpura
D69.41	Evans syndrome
D69.42	Congenital and hereditary thrombocytopenia purpura
D69.49	Other primary thrombocytopenia
D69.51	Posttransfusion Purpura
D69.59	Other Secondary Thrombocytopenia
D69.6	Thrombocytopenia, unspecified
D73.0	Hyposplenism
D73.1	Hypersplenism
D73.2	Chronic congestive splenomegaly
D73.3	Abscess of spleen
D73.4	Cyst of spleen
D73.5	Infarction of spleen
D73.81	Neutropenic splenomegaly
D73.89	Other diseases of spleen
D73.9	Disease of spleen, unspecified
D76.3	Other histiocytosis syndromes
D86.0	Sarcoidosis of lung
D86.1	Sarcoidosis of lymph nodes
D86.2	Sarcoidosis of lung with sarcoidosis of lymph nodes
D86.3	Sarcoidosis of skin
D86.81	Sarcoid meningitis
D86.82	Multiple cranial nerve palsies in sarcoidosis
D86.83	Sarcoid iridocyclitis
D86.84	Sarcoid pyelonephritis
D86.85	Sarcoid myocarditis
D86.86	Sarcoid arthropathy
D86.87	Sarcoid myositis
D86.89	Sarcoidosis of other sites
D86.9	Sarcoidosis, unspecified
E08.649	Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma
E10.65	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia
E10.8	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications
E11.65	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia
E11.8	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications
E13.8	Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications
E16.0	Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma
E16.1	Other hypoglycemia
E16.3	Increased secretion of glucagon
E16.4	Increased secretion of gastrin
E16.8	Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion
E16.9	Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified
E24.0	Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease
E24.2	Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome
E24.3	Ectopic ACTH syndrome
E24.4	Alcohol-induced pseudo-Cushing's syndrome
E24.4 E24.8	Other Cushing's syndrome
L24.U	Onior Ousling's syndronic

E25.0 Congenital adrenogenital disorders associated with enzyme deficiency E25.9 Adrenogenital disorders E26.9 Adrenogenital disorder, unspecified E26.01 Conn's syndrome E26.02 Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism E26.03 Other primary hyperaldosteronism E26.04 Secondary hyperaldosteronism E26.05 Secondary hyperaldosteronism E26.06 Other hyperaldosteronism E26.07 Other hyperaldosteronism E26.08 Bartter's syndrome E26.09 Other adrenocortical overactivity E27.10 Other adrenocortical overactivity E27.11 Primary adrenocortical insufficiency E27.12 Addisonian crisis E27.11 Primary adrenocortical insufficiency E27.2 Addisonian crisis E27.30 Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency E27.40 Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency E27.40 Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency E27.40 Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency E27.40 Unspecified disorders of adrenal gland E27.5 Adrenomedullary hyperfunction E27.8 Other specified disorders of adrenal gland E27.9 Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified E28.0 Estrogen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.39 Other primary ovarian failure E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction E28.10 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism E80.1 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism E80.1 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism E83.110 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.119 Other Disorders of calcium metabolism E83.119 Other Disorders of lirubin metabolism E83.119 Other Disorders of calcium metabolism E83.119 Other Disorders of calcium metabolism E83.110 Disorder of unspecified chronic kidney disease or end stage renal disease Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 5 chronic kidney disease Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease with beart failure and stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, o	E24.9	Cushing's syndrome, unspecified
E25.8 Other adrenogenital disorders E26.01 Conn's syndrome E26.02 Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism E26.02 Other primary hyperaldosteronism E26.1 Secondary hyperaldosteronism E26.81 Secondary hyperaldosteronism E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism E26.99 Hyperaldosteronism E26.99 Other primary adrenocortical overactivity E27.1 Other adrenocortical overactivity E27.1 Primary adrenocortical insufficiency E27.2 Addisonian crisis E27.3 Drug-induced adrenocortical insufficiency E27.40 Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency E27.5 Adrenomedullary hyperfunction E27.5 Adrenomedullary hyperfunction E27.6 Other adrenocortical insufficiency E27.1 Estrogen excess E27.2 Other specified disorders of adrenal gland E27.9 Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified E28.0 Estrogen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.319 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.319 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.339 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.39 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified E30.1 Gilbert syndrome E30.1 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified E30.1 Disorder of bilinubin metabolism E30.1 Disorder of bilinubin metabolism, unspecified E33.110 Heredidary Hemochromatosis E33.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E33.119 Heredidary Hemochromatosis E33.119 Heredidary Hemochromatosis E33.119 Other Disorders of bilinubin metabolism E33.119 Heredidary Hemochromatosis Outer of unspecified E33.10 Piscenter of unspecified disorder of unspecified disorder of limitory disease or end stage renal disease E33.19 Other Disorders of licitory disease with stage 5 chronic kidney disease E33.10 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney		
E25.9 Adrenogenital disorder, unspecified E26.01 Conn's syndrome E26.09 Other primary hyperaldosteronism E26.01 Secondary hyperaldosteronism E26.81 Secondary hyperaldosteronism E26.83 Other hyperaldosteronism E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism E26.89 Other adrenocortical overactivity E27.1 Primary adrenocortical insufficiency E27.1 Primary adrenocortical insufficiency E27.2 Addisonian crisis E27.3 Drug-induced adrenocortical insufficiency E27.4 Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency E27.4 Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency E27.5 Adrenomedullary hyperfunction E27.8 Other specified disorders of adrenal gland E27.9 Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified E28.0 Estrogen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.1 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.310 Other ovarian syndrome E28.3 Other ovarian dysfunction E27.8 Ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction E38.10 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E38.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E38.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E38.310 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E38.311 Symptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E38.3 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E38.310 Hemochromatosis Unspecified E33.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E33.119 Hemochromatosis Unspecified E33.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E33.119 Hemochromatosis Unspecified E33.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E33.119 Hemochromatosis Unspecified E33.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E33.111 Hemochromatosis Unspecified E33.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis Uns		
E26.01 Conn's syndrome E26.02 Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism E26.1 Secondary hyperaldosteronism E26.1 Secondary hyperaldosteronism E26.81 Secondary hyperaldosteronism E26.89 Dartier's syndrome E26.89 Hyperaldosteronism, unspecified E27.0 Other adrenocortical overactivity E27.1 Primary adrenocortical insufficiency E27.2 Addisonian crisis E27.3 Drug-induced adrenocortical insufficiency E27.4 Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency E27.4 Other adrenocortical insufficiency E27.5 Adrenomedullary hyperfunction E27.6 Other specified disorders of adrenal gland E27.9 Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified E28.0 Estrogen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.319 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.319 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction E28.0 Glibert syndrome E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified E83.110 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.119 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.119 Other Disorders of bilirubin metabolism Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism Disorder of bilirubin metabolism Other Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.110 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.119 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.110 Other Disorders of Inon Metabolism Disorder of varian dysfunction ovarian failure E89.4 Symptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.6 Postprocedural dependence, uncomplicated F10.20 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.21 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.22 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 5 chronic kidney disease or unspecified chronic kidney disease or unspecified chronic kidney disease or unspecified chronic kidney disease without		
E26.02 Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism E26.11 Secondary hyperaldosteronism E26.81 Bartter's syndrome E26.81 Bartter's syndrome E26.9 Other hyperaldosteronism E26.9 Hyperaldosteronism, unspecified E27.0 Other adrenocortical insufficiency E27.1 Primary adrenocortical insufficiency E27.2 Addisonian crisis E27.3 Drug-induced adrenocortical insufficiency E27.40 Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency E27.40 Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency E27.5 Adrenomedullary hyperfunction E27.8 Other specified disorders of adrenal gland E27.9 Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified E28.0 Estrogen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.310 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.39 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified E80.4 Gilbert syndrome E80.5 Crigler-Naljar syndrome E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified E83.110 Hereditary Hermochromatosis E83.111 Hermochromatosis, Unspecified E83.111 Hermochromatosis, Unspecified E83.111 Hermochromatosis, Unspecified E83.112 Hermochromatosis, Unspecified E83.113 Other Himmochromatosis, Unspecified E83.114 Hermochromatosis, Unspecified E83.115 Other disorders of calcium metabolism Disorder of John Metabolism Disorder of Lorn Metabolism Disorder o		
E26.09 Other primary hyperaldosteronism E26.81 Secondary hyperaldosteronism E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism E26.99 Other adrenocortical overactivity E27.1 Other adrenocortical overactivity E27.1 Primary adrenocortical insufficiency E27.2 Addisonian crisis E27.3 Drug-induced adrenocortical insufficiency E27.40 Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency E27.40 Other adrenocortical insufficiency E27.40 Other adrenocortical insufficiency E27.5 Adrenomedullary hyperfunction E27.6 Other specified disorders of adrenal gland E27.9 Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified E26.0 Estrogen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.319 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.319 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.39 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified E80.4 Gilbert syndrome E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified E83.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E83.311 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.319 Other Primatory ovarian failure E83.310 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism Unspecified E83.311 Hemochromatosis Unspecified E83.311 Hemochromatosis Unspecified E83.319 Other Disorders of calcium metabolism E83.319 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E83.319 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E83.319 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E83.419 Hemochromatosis Unspecified E83.410 Hemochromatosis Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E83.419 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E83.419 Hemochromatosis Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E83.419 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E83.419 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E83.419 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E83.410 Hemochromatic premature ovarian failure E89.40 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.21 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.22 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.23 Hypertensive chronic		·
E26.1   Secondary hyperaldosteronism		
E26.81 Bartter's syndrome E26.9 Hyperaldosteronism E26.9 Hyperaldosteronism, unspecified E27.0 Other adrenocortical overactivity E27.1 Primary adrenocortical insufficiency E27.2 Addisonian crisis E27.3 Drug-induced adrenocortical insufficiency E27.40 Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency E27.40 Other adrenocortical insufficiency E27.41 Other adrenocortical insufficiency E27.42 Adrenomedullary hyperfunction E27.43 Other specified disorders of adrenal gland E27.9 Other specified disorders of adrenal gland E27.9 Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified E28.0 Estrogen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.319 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.319 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.39 Other primary ovarian failure E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified E80.4 Gilbert syndrome E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified E83.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E83.111 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E83.119 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E83.119 Other Disorders of Inon Metabolism E83.119 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.119 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.119 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.119 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.119 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.119 Other Disorders of clicum metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.41 Symptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.42 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.21 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.22 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.23 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with tothe at failure and stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with sta		
E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism E26.9 Hyperaldosteronism, unspecified E27.0 Other adrenocortical overactivity E27.1 Primary adrenocortical insufficiency E27.2 Addisonian crisis E27.3 Drug-induced adrenocortical insufficiency E27.40 Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency E27.40 Other adrenocortical insufficiency E27.5 Adrenomedullary hyperfunction E27.8 Other specified disorders of adrenal gland E27.9 Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified E28.0 Estrogen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.310 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.39 Other primary ovarian failure E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified E80.4 Gilbert syndrome E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified E83.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.119 Hemochromatosis Unspecified E83.19 Other Hemochromatosis E83.119 Hemochromatosis Unspecified E83.19 Other Ostorders of Iron Metabolism E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.41 Symptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.42 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.20 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.21 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.22 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 5 chronic kidney disease or end stage renal disease F13.10 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with theart failure and stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 thronic kidney disease F13.10 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease to unspecified chronic kidney disease F13.11 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease to unspecified chronic kidney disease F13.11 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with		
E26.9 Hyperaldosteronism, unspecified E27.1 Other adrenocortical overactivity E27.2 Primary adrenocortical insufficiency E27.2 Addisonian crisis E27.3 Drug-induced adrenocortical insufficiency E27.40 Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency E27.40 Other adrenocortical insufficiency E27.41 Other adrenocortical insufficiency E27.42 Adrenomedullary hyperfunction E27.43 Other specified disorders of adrenal gland E27.5 Adrenomedullary hyperfunction E27.6 Other specified disorders of adrenal gland E27.9 Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified E28.0 Estrogen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.311 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.319 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.39 Other primary ovarian failure E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction E28.0 Crigler-Naijar syndrome E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E80.7 Disorder Of Iron Metabolism, unspecified E83.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.119 Other Hemochromatosis Unspecified E83.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.119 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E89.41 Symptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.41 Symptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.6 Postprocedural adrenocortical (-medullary) hypofunction F10.20 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.21 Alcohol dependence, in remission  112.0 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  113.10 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease thronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease tage 4 chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease tage 4 chronic kidney		
E27.0 Other adrenocortical overactivity E27.1 Primary adrenocortical insufficiency E27.2 Addisonian crisis E27.3 Drug-induced adrenocortical insufficiency E27.40 Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency E27.40 Other adrenocortical insufficiency E27.5 Adrenomedullary hyperfunction E27.8 Other specified disorders of adrenal gland E27.9 Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified E28.0 Estrogen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.311 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.39 Other primary ovarian failure E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified E80.4 Gilbert syndrome E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified E83.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.119 Hemochromatosis Unspecified E83.119 Other Plemochromatosis E83.119 Hemochromatosis Unspecified E83.19 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.41 Symptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.41 Symptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.42 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.21 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.22 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease with out heart failure, with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease or unspecified chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease to unspecified chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease stage 4 chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease to unspecified chronic kidney disease stage 4 chronic kidney dis		
E27.1 Primary adrenocortical insufficiency E27.2 Addisonian crisis E27.3 Drug-induced adrenocortical insufficiency E27.40 Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency E27.49 Other adrenocortical insufficiency E27.5 Adrenomedullary hyperfunction E27.8 Other specified disorders of adrenal gland E27.9 Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified E28.0 Estrogen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.1 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.319 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.39 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified E80.4 Gilbert syndrome E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified E83.10 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified E83.11 Hemochromatosis E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.118 Other Hemochromatosis E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified E83.19 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.6 Postprocedural ovarian failure E89.6 Postprocedural adrenocortical (-medullary) hypofunction Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 5 chronic kidney disease 113.0 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease 113.10 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic lates of the procedural ovarian failure and stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease 113.10 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease or unspecified chronic kidney disease or unspecified chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic lates of the procedural ovarian failure or unspecified chro		
E27.2 Addisonian crisis  E27.3 Drug-induced adrenocortical insufficiency  E27.49 Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency  E27.5 Adrenomedullary hyperfunction  E27.5 Adrenomedullary hyperfunction  E27.9 Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified  E28.0 Estrogen excess  E28.1 Androgen excess  E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome  E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause  E28.39 Other primary ovarian failure  E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction  E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction  E28.9 Covarian dysfunction  E28.9 Crigler-Najjar syndrome  E38.10 Gilbert syndrome  E30.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome  E30.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome  E30.1 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism  E30.1 Disorder of Iron Metabolism, unspecified  E33.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis  E33.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions  E33.119 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions  E33.119 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions  E33.19 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism  E33.19 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism  E33.19 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism  E33.110 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions  E33.119 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions  E33.119 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions  E33.110 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure  E39.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure  E39.41 Symptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure  E39.6 Postprocedural adrenocortical (-medullary) hypofunction  F10.20 Alcohol dependence, in remission  112.0 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 5 chronic kidney disease  113.0 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  113.11 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease		
E27.40 Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency E27.40 Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency E27.5 Other adrenocortical insufficiency E27.5 Adrenomedullary hyperfunction E27.8 Other specified disorders of adrenal gland E27.9 Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified E28.0 Estrogen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.311 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.319 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.319 Other primary ovarian failure E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified E38.1 Gilbert syndrome E30.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome E30.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E30.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified E33.10 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified E33.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E33.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E33.118 Other Hemochromatosis E33.119 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E33.119 Other Disorders of calcium metabolism E33.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E33.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E39.41 Symptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E39.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E39.41 Symptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E39.41 Symptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E39.41 Alcohol dependence, in remission  112.0 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 5 chronic kidney disease or end stage renal disease 113.0 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease 113.11 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease		
E27.40 Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency E27.49 Other adrenocortical insufficiency E27.5 Adrenomedullary hyperfunction E27.8 Other specified disorders of adrenal gland E27.9 Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified E28.0 Estrogen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome E28.319 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.319 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.339 Other primary ovarian failure E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified E80.4 Gilbert syndrome E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified E83.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.118 Other Hemochromatosis Unspecified E83.19 Other disorders of Iron Metabolism E83.19 Other disorders of Iron Metabolism E83.19 Other disorders of Iron Metabolism E83.49 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.6 Postprocedural adrenocortical (-medullary) hypofunction E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.6 Postprocedural adrenocortical (-medullary) hypofunction F10.20 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.21 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.21 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.21 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.21 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.22 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.23 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 5 chronic kidney disease or end stage renal disease F12.9 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease F13.10 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease F13.11 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic		
E27.49 Other adrenocortical insufficiency E27.5 Adrenomedullary hyperfunction E27.8 Other specified disorders of adrenal gland E27.9 Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified E28.0 Estrogen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.311 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.319 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.319 Other primary ovarian failure E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified E30.4 Gilbert syndrome E30.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome E30.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E30.7 Disorder of Iron Metabolism, unspecified E33.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E33.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E33.119 Other Hemochromatosis E33.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified E33.119 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E33.5 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E33.19 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E33.19 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E33.49 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E33.50 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E34.4 Symptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E39.4 Symptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E39.5 Postprocedural adrenocortical (-medullary) hypofunction F10.20 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.21 Alcohol dependence, in remission Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 5 chronic kidney disease or end stage renal disease  112.9 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease		
E27.5 Adrenomedullary hyperfunction E27.8 Other specified disorders of adrenal gland E27.9 Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified E28.0 Estrogen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.319 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.39 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction E28.0 Gilbert syndrome E30.1 Crigler-Najjar syndrome E30.1 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism E30.1 Disorder of Irinubin metabolism, unspecified E33.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E33.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E33.119 Other Disorders of Viron Metabolism, Unspecified E33.110 Other Hemochromatosis E33.111 Hemochromatosis Unspecified E33.112 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E33.113 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E34.314 Hemochromatosis Unspecified E35.19 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E36.3 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E37.1 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E38.3 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E38.4 Symptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E39.4 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E39.6 Postprocedural adrenocortical (-medullary) hypofunction E39.1 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated E39.1 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated E39.1 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated E39.1 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 5 chronic kidney disease or end stage renal disease E30.1 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease with out heart failure, with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease E30.1 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease or unspecified chronic kidney disease E30.1 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease without heart failure, wit		
E27.8 Other specified disorders of adrenal gland E27.9 Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified E28.0 Estrogen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.319 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.39 Other primary ovarian failure E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified E80.4 Gilbert syndrome E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E83.10 Disorder of Iron Metabolism, unspecified E83.11 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified E83.119 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E83.119 Other Disorders of lorn Metabolism E83.119 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.41 Symptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.42 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.21 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.21 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.22 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease I13.0 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease I13.11 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease		
E27.9 Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified E28.0 Estrogen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.319 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.339 Other primary ovarian failure E28.39 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified E80.4 Gilbert syndrome E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified E83.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.118 Other Hemochromatosis E83.119 Hemochromatosis Unspecified E83.19 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.41 Symptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.41 Symptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.6 Postprocedural adrenocortical (-medullary) hypofunction F10.20 Alcohol dependence, in remission Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 5 chronic kidney disease or end stage renal disease  113.0 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with heart failure and stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease in though stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease with stage 5 chronic kidney disease 113.11 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease or unspecified chronic kidney disease in though stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease in the pretensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease in the pretensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease in the pretensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic		
E28.0 Estrogen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.319 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.33 Other primary ovarian failure E28.39 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified E80.4 Gilbert syndrome E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified E83.10 Disorder of Iron Metabolism, Unspecified E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.118 Other Hemochromatosis E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified E83.19 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.41 Symptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.42 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.20 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.21 Alcohol dependence, in remission Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease I13.0 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease I13.11 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease I13.11 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease	_	
E28.1 Androgen excess E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.319 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.39 Other primary ovarian failure E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified E80.4 Gilbert syndrome E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified E83.10 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified E83.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified E83.19 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism E83.19 Other Disorders of calcium metabolism E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.6 Postprocedural adrenocortical (-medullary) hypofunction F10.20 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.21 Alcohol dependence, in remission I12.0 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 5 chronic kidney disease I13.10 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure and stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease I13.10 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 thronic kidney disease I13.11 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 thronic kidney disease I13.11 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 thronic kidney disease		
E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.319 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.39 Other primary ovarian failure E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified E80.4 Gilbert syndrome E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified E83.10 Disorder Of Iron Metabolism, unspecified E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.118 Other Hemochromatosis E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified E83.119 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism E83.19 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism E83.19 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism E83.19 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism E83.6 Postprocedural ovarian failure E89.6 Postprocedural adrenocortical (-medullary) hypofunction F10.20 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.21 Alcohol dependence, in remission I12.0 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease I13.0 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure and stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease I13.10 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease I13.11 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease		
E28.319 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.39 Other primary ovarian failure E28.39 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified E80.4 Gilbert syndrome E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified E83.10 Disorder Of Iron Metabolism, unspecified E83.11 Hemochromatosis E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.118 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E83.19 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E83.19 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E83.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.41 Symptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.6 Postprocedural adrenocortical (-medullary) hypofunction F10.20 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.21 Alcohol dependence, in remission I12.0 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 5 chronic kidney disease I13.0 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease with heart failure, with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease I13.11 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 thronic kidney disease I13.11 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease	_	
E28.39 Other primary ovarian failure  E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction  E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified  E80.4 Gilbert syndrome  E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome  E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism  E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified  E83.10 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified  E83.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis  E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions  E83.118 Other Hemochromatosis  E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified  E83.19 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism  E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism  E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure  E89.41 Symptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure  E89.6 Postprocedural adrenocortical (-medullary) hypofunction  F10.20 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated  F10.21 Alcohol dependence, in remission  Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 5 chronic kidney disease or end stage renal disease  I12.9 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  I13.0 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure and stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  I13.11 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease		
E28.39 Other primary ovarian failure E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified E80.4 Gilbert syndrome E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E80.7 Disorder of Iron Metabolism, unspecified E83.10 Disorder of Iron Metabolism, unspecified E83.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.118 Other Hemochromatosis E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified E83.19 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.6 Postprocedural adrenocortical (-medullary) hypofunction F10.20 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.21 Alcohol dependence, in remission I12.0 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 5 chronic kidney disease or end stage renal disease I13.0 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease with beart failure, with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease I13.11 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 thronic kidney disease I13.11 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease		
E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified E80.4 Gilbert syndrome E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified E83.10 Disorder Of Iron Metabolism, Unspecified E83.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.118 Other Hemochromatosis E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified E83.19 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.41 Symptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.6 Postprocedural adrenocortical (-medullary) hypofunction F10.20 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.21 Alcohol dependence, in remission I12.0 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 5 chronic kidney disease or end stage renal disease I13.0 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease with heart failure and stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease I13.10 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 thronic kidney disease I13.11 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic		
E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified E80.4 Gilbert syndrome E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified E83.10 Disorder Of Iron Metabolism, Unspecified E83.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.118 Other Hemochromatosis, Unspecified E83.19 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified E83.19 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.41 Symptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.6 Postprocedural adrenocortical (-medullary) hypofunction F10.20 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.21 Alcohol dependence, in remission I12.0 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 5 chronic kidney disease or end stage renal disease I13.0 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease with heart failure and stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease I13.10 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease I13.11 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic		
E80.4 Gilbert syndrome E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome Cother disorders of bilirubin metabolism Cother disorders of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified Cother disorders of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified Cother disorder of Iron Metabolism, unspecified Cother disorders of Iron Metabolism, Unspecified Cother disorders Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions Cother Hemochromatosis Cother Hemochromatosis Cother Disorders Of Iron Metabolism Cother Disorders of Iron Metabolism Cother Disorders of calcium diso		
E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome  E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism  E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified  E83.10 Disorder Of Iron Metabolism, Unspecified  E83.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis  E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions  E83.118 Other Hemochromatosis  E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified  E83.19 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism  E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism  E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure  E89.6 Postprocedural adrenocortical (-medullary) hypofunction  F10.20 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated  F10.21 Alcohol dependence, in remission  I12.0 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 5 chronic kidney disease or end stage renal disease  I13.0 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease with heart failure and stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease  I13.10 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease  I13.11 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease  I13.11 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic		
E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified E83.10 Disorder Of Iron Metabolism, Unspecified E83.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.118 Other Hemochromatosis, Unspecified E83.19 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified E83.19 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.81 Symptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.8 Postprocedural adrenocortical (-medullary) hypofunction F10.20 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.21 Alcohol dependence, in remission I12.0 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 5 chronic kidney disease or end stage renal disease I12.9 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease or unspecified chronic kidney disease with heart failure and stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease I13.10 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic		
E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified E83.10 Disorder Of Iron Metabolism, Unspecified E83.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.118 Other Hemochromatosis E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified E83.19 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.6 Postprocedural adrenocortical (-medullary) hypofunction F10.20 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.21 Alcohol dependence, in remission I12.0 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 5 chronic kidney disease or end stage renal disease I12.9 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with heart failure and stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease I13.10 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease I13.11 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic		
E83.10 Disorder Of Iron Metabolism, Unspecified E83.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.118 Other Hemochromatosis E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified E83.19 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.41 Symptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.6 Postprocedural adrenocortical (-medullary) hypofunction F10.20 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.21 Alcohol dependence, in remission I12.0 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 5 chronic kidney disease or end stage renal disease I12.9 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease with heart failure and stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease or unspecified chronic kidney disease with theart failure, with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease I13.10 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic lidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic lidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic lidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic lidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic lidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic lidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic lidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic lidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic lidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic lidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic lidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic lidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic lidney disease without heart failure.		
E83.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis  E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions  E83.118 Other Hemochromatosis  E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified  E83.19 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism  E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism  E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure  E89.41 Symptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure  E89.6 Postprocedural adrenocortical (-medullary) hypofunction  F10.20 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated  F10.21 Alcohol dependence, in remission  I12.0 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 5 chronic kidney disease or end stage renal disease  I12.9 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease with heart failure and stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  I13.10 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  I13.11 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease		
E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions  E83.118 Other Hemochromatosis  E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified  E83.19 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism  E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism  E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure  E89.41 Symptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure  E89.6 Postprocedural adrenocortical (-medullary) hypofunction  F10.20 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated  F10.21 Alcohol dependence, in remission  I12.0 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 5 chronic kidney disease or end stage renal disease  I12.9 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease with heart failure and stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  I13.10 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  I13.11 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease		
E83.118 Other Hemochromatosis E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified E83.19 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.41 Symptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure E89.6 Postprocedural adrenocortical (-medullary) hypofunction F10.20 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.21 Alcohol dependence, in remission I12.0 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 5 chronic kidney disease or end stage renal disease I12.9 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease with heart failure and stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease I13.10 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease I13.11 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic		
E83.19 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism  E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism  E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure  E89.41 Symptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure  E89.6 Postprocedural adrenocortical (-medullary) hypofunction  F10.20 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated  F10.21 Alcohol dependence, in remission  I12.0 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 5 chronic kidney disease or end stage renal disease  I12.9 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease with heart failure and stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease  I13.0 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease  I13.10 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  I13.11 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic		
E83.19 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism  E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism  E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure  E89.41 Symptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure  E89.6 Postprocedural adrenocortical (-medullary) hypofunction  F10.20 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated  F10.21 Alcohol dependence, in remission  I12.0 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 5 chronic kidney disease or end stage renal disease  I12.9 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease with heart failure and stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease with heart failure and stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  I13.10 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease  I13.11 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic		
E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism  E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure  E89.41 Symptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure  E89.6 Postprocedural adrenocortical (-medullary) hypofunction  F10.20 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated  F10.21 Alcohol dependence, in remission  I12.0 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 5 chronic kidney disease or end stage renal disease  I12.9 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease with heart failure and stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  I13.10 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  I13.11 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic		
E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure  E89.41 Symptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure  E89.6 Postprocedural adrenocortical (-medullary) hypofunction  F10.20 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated  F10.21 Alcohol dependence, in remission  I12.0 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 5 chronic kidney disease or end stage renal disease  I12.9 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease with heart failure and stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  I13.10 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  I13.11 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic		
E89.41 Symptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure  E89.6 Postprocedural adrenocortical (-medullary) hypofunction  F10.20 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated  F10.21 Alcohol dependence, in remission  I12.0 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 5 chronic kidney disease or end stage renal disease  I12.9 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  I13.0 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease with heart failure and stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  I13.10 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  I13.11 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic		
E89.6 Postprocedural adrenocortical (-medullary) hypofunction F10.20 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.21 Alcohol dependence, in remission I12.0 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 5 chronic kidney disease or end stage renal disease I12.9 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease I13.0 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease with heart failure and stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease I13.10 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease I13.11 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic		
F10.21 Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated F10.21 Alcohol dependence, in remission  I12.0 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 5 chronic kidney disease or end stage renal disease  I12.9 Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  I13.0 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease with heart failure and stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  I13.10 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  I13.11 Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic		
F10.21 Alcohol dependence, in remission  Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 5 chronic kidney disease or end stage renal disease  Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease with heart failure and stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic		
Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 5 chronic kidney disease or end stage renal disease  Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease with heart failure and stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic		
renal disease  Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease with heart failure and stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic		
disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease with heart failure and stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic	112.0	
Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease with heart failure and stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic	I12.9	
stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic	112.0	
Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic	113.0	
stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease  Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic	112.10	
		stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease
the state of the s	I13.11	Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease, or end stage renal disease

I13.2	Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease with heart failure and with stage 5 chronic
	kidney disease, or end stage renal disease
I15.0	Renovascular hypertension
115.2	Hypertension secondary to endocrine disorders
115.8	Other secondary hypertension
115.9	Secondary hypertension, unspecified
170.0	Atherosclerosis of aorta
171.00	Dissection of unspecified site of aorta
171.010	Dissection of ascending aorta
171.011	Dissection of aortic arch
171.012	Dissection of descending thoracic aorta
171.019	Dissection of thoracic aorta, unspecified
171.02	Dissection of abdominal aorta
171.03	Dissection of thoracoabdominal aorta
171.10	Thoracic aortic aneurysm, ruptured, unspecified
171.11	Aneurysm of the ascending aorta, ruptured
171.12	Aneurysm of the aortic arch, ruptured
171.13	Aneurysm of the descending thoracic aorta, ruptured
171.20	Thoracic aortic aneurysm, without rupture, unspecified
171.21	Aneurysm of the ascending aorta, without rupture
171.22	Aneurysm of the acrtic arch, without rupture
171.23	Aneurysm of the descending thoracic aorta, without rupture
171.30	Abdominal aortic aneurysm, ruptured, unspecified
171.31	Pararenal abdominal aortic aneurysm, ruptured
171.32	Juxtarenal abdominal acrtic aneurysm, ruptured
171.33	Infrarenal abdominal aortic aneurysm, ruptured
171.40	Abdominal aortic aneurysm, without rupture, unspecified
171.41	Pararenal abdominal aortic aneurysm, without rupture
171.42	Juxtarenal abdominal acrtic aneurysm, without rupture
171.43	Infrarenal abdominal aortic aneurysm, without rupture
171.50	Thoracoabdominal aortic aneurysm, ruptured, unspecified
171.51	Supraceliac aneurysm of the abdominal aorta, ruptured
171.52	Paravisceral aneurysm of the abdominal aorta, ruptured
171.60	Thoracoabdominal aortic aneurysm, without rupture, unspecified
171.61	Supraceliac aneurysm of the abdominal aorta, without rupture
171.62	Paravisceral aneurysm of the abdominal aorta, without rupture
171.8	Aortic aneurysm of unspecified site, ruptured
171.9	Aortic aneurysm of unspecified site, without rupture
172.2	Aneurysm of renal artery
172.3	Aneurysm of iliac artery
172.8	Aneurysm of other specified arteries
174.01	Saddle Embolus of Abdominal Aorta
174.09	Other Arterial Embolism and Thrombosis Of Abdominal Aorta
177.0	Arteriovenous fistula, acquired
177.1	Stricture of artery
177.2	Rupture of artery
177.3	Arterial fibromuscular dysplasia
177.4	Celiac artery compression syndrome
177.5	Necrosis of artery
177.6	Arteritis, unspecified
177.810	Thoracic aortic ectasia
177.811	Abdominal aortic ectasia
177.812	Thoracoabdominal aortic ectasia
177.819	Aortic ectasia, unspecified site
	and the second of the province of the

177.00	
177.89	Other specified disorders of arteries and arterioles
177.9	Disorder of arteries and arterioles, unspecified
179.0	Aneurysm of aorta in diseases classified elsewhere
181	Portal vein thrombosis
182.0	Budd-Chiari syndrome
182.290	Acute Embolism and Thrombosis of Other Thoracic Veins
182.3	Embolism and thrombosis of renal vein
182.609	Acute Embolism and Thrombosis of Unspecified Veins of Unspecified Upper Extremity
I82.619	Acute Embolism and Thrombosis of Superficial Veins of Unspecified Upper Extremity
182.629	Acute Embolism and Thrombosis of Deep Veins of Unspecified Upper Extremity
182.890	Acute Embolism and Thrombosis of Other Specified Veins
I82.A19	Acute Embolism and Thrombosis of Unspecified Axillary Vein
I82.B19	Acute Embolism and Thrombosis of Unspecified Subclavian Vein
I82.C19	Acute Embolism and Thrombosis of Unspecified Internal Jugular Vein
185.00	Esophageal varices without bleeding
185.01	Esophageal varices with bleeding
186.2	Pelvic varices
188.0	Nonspecific mesenteric lymphadenitis
189.0	Lymphedema, not elsewhere classified
J86.0	Pyothorax with fistula
K21.9	Gastro-esophageal reflux disease without esophagitis
K22.3	Perforation of esophagus
K22.6	Gastro-esophageal laceration-hemorrhage syndrome
K22.70	Barrett's esophagus without dysplasia
K22.710	Barrett's esophagus with low grade dysplasia
K22.711	Barrett's esophagus with high grade dysplasia
K22.719	Barrett's esophagus with dysplasia, unspecified
K22.8	Other specified diseases of esophagus
K22.9	Disease of esophagus, unspecified
K23	Disorders of esophagus in diseases classified elsewhere
K25.0	Acute gastric ulcer with hemorrhage
K25.1	Acute gastric ulcer with perforation
K25.2	Acute gastric ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation
K25.3	Acute gastric ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation
K25.4	Chronic or unspecified gastric ulcer with hemorrhage
K25.5	Chronic or unspecified gastric ulcer with perforation
K25.6	Chronic or unspecified gastric ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation
K25.7	Chronic gastric ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation
K25.9	Gastric ulcer, unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or perforation
K26.0	Acute duodenal ulcer with hemorrhage
K26.1	Acute duodenal ulcer with perforation
K26.2	Acute duodenal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation
K26.3	Acute duodenal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation
K26.4	Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with hemorrhage
K26.5	Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with perforation
K26.6	Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation
K27.0	Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with hemorrhage
K27.1	Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with perforation
K27.2	Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation
K27.3	Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation
K27.4	Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with hemorrhage
K27.5	Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with perforation
K27.6	Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and
	perforation

K27.7	Chronic peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation
K27.9	Peptic ulcer, site unspecified, unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or
	perforation
K28.0	Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage
K28.1	Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation
K28.2	Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation
K28.3	Acute gastrojejunal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation
K28.4	Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage
K28.5	Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation
K28.6	Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation
K28.7	Chronic gastrojejunal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation
K28.9	Gastrojejunal ulcer, unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or perforation
K29.00	Acute gastritis without bleeding
K29.01	Acute gastritis with bleeding
K29.20	Alcoholic gastritis without bleeding
K29.21	Alcoholic gastritis with bleeding
K29.30	Chronic superficial gastritis without bleeding
K29.31	Chronic superficial gastritis with bleeding
K29.40	Chronic atrophic gastritis without bleeding
K29.41	Chronic atrophic gastritis with bleeding
K29.50	Unspecified chronic gastritis without bleeding
K29.51	Unspecified chronic gastritis with bleeding
K29.60	Other gastritis without bleeding
K29.61	Other gastritis with bleeding
K29.70	Gastritis, unspecified, without bleeding
K29.71	Gastritis, unspecified, with bleeding
K29.80	Duodenitis without bleeding
K29.81	Duodenitis with bleeding
K29.90	Gastroduodenitis, unspecified, without bleeding
K29.91	Gastroduodenitis, unspecified, with bleeding
K31.3	Pylorospasm, not elsewhere classified
K31.7	Polyp of stomach and duodenum
K31.811	Angiodysplasia of stomach and duodenum with bleeding
K31.819	Angiodysplasia of stomach and duodenum without bleeding
K31.82	Dieulafoy lesion (hemorrhagic) of stomach and duodenum
K31.89	Other diseases of stomach and duodenum
K35.200	Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, without perforation or abscess
K35.201	Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, with perforation, without abscess
K35.209	Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, without abscess, unspecified as to
	perforation
K35.210	Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, without perforation, with abscess
K35.211	Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, with perforation and abscess
K35.219	Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, with abscess, unspecified as to
	perforation
K35.30	Acute appendicitis with localized peritonitis, without perforation or gangrene
K35.31	Acute appendicitis with localized peritonitis and gangrene, without perforation
K35.32	Acute appendicitis with perforation and localized peritonitis, without abscess
K35.33	Acute appendicitis with perforation and localized peritonitis, with abscess
K35.80	Unspecified acute appendicitis
K35.890	Other acute appendicitis without perforation or gangrene
K35.891	Other acute appendicitis without perforation, with gangrene
K36	Other appendicitis
K37	Unspecified appendicitis
K38.0	Hyperplasia of appendix

K38.1	Appendicular concretions
K38.2	Diverticulum of appendix
K38.3	Fistula of appendix
K38.8	Other specified diseases of appendix
K38.9	Disease of appendix, unspecified
K40.00	Bilateral inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K40.01	Bilateral inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, recurrent
K40.10	Bilateral inguinal hernia, with gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K40.10	Bilateral inguinal hernia, with gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K40.11	Bilateral inguinal hernia, with gangrene, recurrent  Bilateral inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K40.21 K40.30	Bilateral inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent
	Unilateral inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K40.31	Unilateral inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, recurrent
K40.40	Unilateral inguinal hernia, with gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K40.41	Unilateral inguinal hernia, with gangrene, recurrent
K40.90	Unilateral inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K40.91	Unilateral inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent
K41.00	Bilateral femoral hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K41.01	Bilateral femoral hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, recurrent
K41.10	Bilateral femoral hernia, with gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K41.11	Bilateral femoral hernia, with gangrene, recurrent
K41.20	Bilateral femoral hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K41.21	Bilateral femoral hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent
K41.30	Unilateral femoral hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K41.31	Unilateral femoral hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, recurrent
K41.40	Unilateral femoral hernia, with gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K41.41	Unilateral femoral hernia, with gangrene, recurrent
K41.90	Unilateral femoral hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K41.91	Unilateral femoral hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent
K42.0	Umbilical hernia with obstruction, without gangrene
K42.1	Umbilical hernia with gangrene
K42.9	Umbilical hernia without obstruction or gangrene
K43.0	Incisional hernia with obstruction, without gangrene
K43.1	Incisional hernia with gangrene
K43.2	Incisional hernia without obstruction or gangrene
K43.3	Parastomal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene
K43.4	Parastomal hernia with gangrene
K43.5	Parastomal hernia without obstruction or gangrene
K43.6	Other and unspecified ventral hernia with obstruction, without gangrene
K43.7	Other and unspecified ventral hernia with gangrene
K43.9	Ventral hernia without obstruction or gangrene
K44.0	Diaphragmatic hernia with obstruction, without gangrene
K44.1	Diaphragmatic hernia with gangrene
K44.9	Diaphragmatic hernia without obstruction or gangrene
K45.0	Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene
K45.1	Other specified abdominal hernia with gangrene
K45.8	Other specified abdominal hernia without obstruction or gangrene
K46.0	Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene
K46.1	Unspecified abdominal hernia with gangrene
K46.9	Unspecified abdominal hernia without obstruction or gangrene
K50.00	Crohn's disease of small intestine without complications
K50.011	Crohn's disease of small intestine with rectal bleeding
K50.012	Crohn's disease of small intestine with intestinal obstruction

1/50.040	Collaboration of the Collabora
K50.013	Crohn's disease of small intestine with fistula
K50.014	Crohn's disease of small intestine with abscess
K50.018	Crohn's disease of small intestine with other complication
K50.019	Crohn's disease of small intestine with unspecified complications
K50.112	Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction
K50.113	Crohn's disease of large intestine with fistula
K50.114	Crohn's disease of large intestine with abscess
K50.812	Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction
K50.813	Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with fistula
K50.814	Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with abscess
K50.90	Crohn's disease, unspecified, without complications
K50.911	Crohn's disease, unspecified, with rectal bleeding
K50.912	Crohn's disease, unspecified, with intestinal obstruction
K50.913	Crohn's disease, unspecified, with fistula
K50.914	Crohn's disease, unspecified, with abscess
K50.918	Crohn's disease, unspecified, with other complication
K50.919	Crohn's disease, unspecified, with unspecified complications
K51.00	Ulcerative (chronic) pancolitis without complications
K51.011	Ulcerative (chronic) pancolitis with rectal bleeding
K51.012	Ulcerative (chronic) pancolitis with intestinal obstruction
K51.013	Ulcerative (chronic) pancolitis with fistula
K51.014	Ulcerative (chronic) pancolitis with abscess
K51.018	Ulcerative (chronic) pancolitis with other complication
K51.019	Ulcerative (chronic) pancolitis with unspecified complications
K51.20	Ulcerative (chronic) proctitis without complications
K51.211	Ulcerative (chronic) proctitis with rectal bleeding
K51.212	Ulcerative (chronic) proctitis with intestinal obstruction
K51.213	Ulcerative (chronic) proctitis with fistula
K51.214	Ulcerative (chronic) proctitis with abscess
K51.218	Ulcerative (chronic) proctitis with other complication
K51.219	Ulcerative (chronic) proctitis with unspecified complications
K51.30	Ulcerative (chronic) rectosigmoiditis without complications
K51.311	Ulcerative (chronic) rectosigmoiditis with rectal bleeding
K51.312	Ulcerative (chronic) rectosigmoiditis with intestinal obstruction
K51.313	Ulcerative (chronic) rectosigmoiditis with fistula
K51.314	Ulcerative (chronic) rectosigmoiditis with abscess
K51.318	Ulcerative (chronic) rectosigmoiditis with other complication
K51.319	Ulcerative (chronic) rectosigmoiditis with unspecified complications
K51.40	Inflammatory polyps of colon without complications
K51.411	Inflammatory polyps of colon with rectal bleeding
K51.412	Inflammatory polyps of colon with intestinal obstruction
K51.413	Inflammatory polyps of colon with fistula
K51.414	Inflammatory polyps of colon with abscess
K51.418	Inflammatory polyps of colon with other complication
K51.419	Inflammatory polyps of colon with unspecified complications
K51.50	Left sided colitis without complications
K51.511	Left sided colitis with rectal bleeding
K51.511	Left sided colitis with nectal bleeding  Left sided colitis with intestinal obstruction
K51.512	Left sided colitis with firstula
K51.513	Left sided colitis with instala  Left sided colitis with abscess
K51.514	Left sided collits with abscess  Left sided collits with other complication
K51.519	Left sided colitis with other complications  Left sided colitis with unspecified complications
K51.80	Other ulcerative colitis without complications
1.00	Other dicerative continuation without complications

K51.811	Other ulcerative colitis with rectal bleeding
K51.812	Other ulcerative colitis with intestinal obstruction
K51.813	Other ulcerative colitis with fistula
K51.814	Other ulcerative colitis with abscess
K51.818	Other ulcerative colitis with other complication
K51.819	Other ulcerative colitis with unspecified complications
K51.90	Ulcerative colitis, unspecified, without complications
K51.911	Ulcerative colitis, unspecified with rectal bleeding
K51.912	Ulcerative colitis, unspecified with intestinal obstruction
K51.913	Ulcerative colitis, unspecified with fistula
K51.914	Ulcerative colitis, unspecified with abscess
K51.918	Ulcerative colitis, unspecified with other complication
K51.919	Ulcerative colitis, unspecified with unspecified complications
K52.0	Gastroenteritis and colitis due to radiation
K52.1	Toxic gastroenteritis and colitis
K52.21	Food protein-induced enterocolitis syndrome
K52.22	Food protein-induced enteropathy
K52.29	Other allergic and dietetic gastroenteritis and colitis
K52.3	Indeterminate colitis
K52.81	Eosinophilic gastritis or gastroenteritis
K52.82	Eosinophilic colitis
K52.831	Collagenous colitis
K52.832	Lymphocytic colitis
K52.838	Other microscopic colitis
K52.839	Microscopic colitis, unspecified
K52.89	Other specified noninfective gastroenteritis and colitis
K52.9	Noninfective gastroenteritis and colitis, unspecified
K55.011	Focal (segmental) acute (reversible) ischemia of small intestine
K55.012	Diffuse acute (reversible) ischemia of small intestine
K55.019	Acute (reversible) ischemia of small intestine, extent unspecified
K55.021	Focal (segmental) acute infarction of small intestine
K55.022	Diffuse acute infarction of small intestine
K55.029	Acute infarction of small intestine, extent unspecified
K55.031	Focal (segmental) acute (reversible) ischemia of large intestine
K55.032	Diffuse acute (reversible) ischemia of large intestine
K55.039	Acute (reversible) ischemia of large intestine, extent unspecified
K55.041	Focal (segmental) acute infarction of large intestine
K55.042	Diffuse acute infarction of large intestine
K55.049	Acute infarction of large intestine, extent unspecified
K55.051	Focal (segmental) acute (reversible) ischemia of intestine, part unspecified
K55.052	Diffuse acute (reversible) ischemia of intestine, part unspecified
K55.059	Acute (reversible) ischemia of intestine, part and extent unspecified
K55.061	Focal (segmental) acute infarction of intestine, part unspecified
K55.062	Diffuse acute infarction of intestine, part unspecified
K55.069	Acute infarction of intestine, part and extent unspecified
K55.1	Chronic vascular disorders of intestine
K55.30	Necrotizing enterocolitis, unspecified
K55.31	Stage 1 necrotizing enterocolitis
K55.32	Stage 2 necrotizing enterocolitis
K55.33	Stage 3 necrotizing enterocolitis
K55.8	Other vascular disorders of intestine
K55.9	Vascular disorder of intestine, unspecified
K56.0	Paralytic ileus

K56.1	Intussusception
K56.2	Volvulus
K56.3	Gallstone ileus
K56.41	Fecal impaction
K56.49	Other impaction of intestine
K56.50	Intestinal adhesions [bands], unspecified as to partial versus complete obstruction
K56.51	Intestinal adhesions [bands], with partial obstruction
K56.52	Intestinal adhesions [bands] with complete obstruction
K56.600	Partial intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to cause
K56.601	Complete intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to cause
K56.609	Unspecified intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to cause  Unspecified intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to partial versus complete obstruction
K56.690	Other partial intestinal obstruction
K56.691	Other complete intestinal obstruction
K56.699	Other intestinal obstruction  Other intestinal obstruction unspecified as to partial versus complete obstruction
K56.7	lleus, unspecified
K50.7	Diverticulitis of small intestine with perforation and abscess without bleeding
K57.00	·
K57.01	Diverticulities of small intestine with perforation and abscess with bleeding
K57.20	Diverticulities of large intestine with perforation and abscess without bleeding
	Diverticulitis of large intestine with perforation and abscess with bleeding
K57.30	Diverticulosis of large intestine without perforation or abscess without bleeding
K57.32	Diverticulities of large intestine without perforation or abscess without bleeding
K57.40	Diverticulitis of both small and large intestine with perforation and abscess without
VE7 44	bleeding  Divertion little of both amplified large intesting with perferation and change with bleeding
K57.41 K57.50	Diverticulitis of both small and large intestine with perforation and abscess with bleeding
K57.50	Diverticulosis of both small and large intestine without perforation or abscess without
K57.52	bleeding  Diverticulitis of both small and large intestine without perforation or abscess without
N37.32	bleeding
K57.80	Diverticulitis of intestine, part unspecified, with perforation and abscess without bleeding
K57.81	Diverticulitis of intestine, part unspecified, with perforation and abscess with bleeding
K57.90	Diverticulosis of intestine, part unspecified, without perforation or abscess without
1.07.00	bleeding
K57.92	Diverticulitis of intestine, part unspecified, without perforation or abscess without bleeding
K58.1	Irritable bowel syndrome with constipation
K58.2	Mixed irritable bowel syndrome
K58.8	Other irritable bowel syndrome
K59.00	Constipation, unspecified
K59.01	Slow transit constipation
K59.02	Outlet dysfunction constipation
K59.03	Drug induced constipation
K59.04	Chronic idiopathic constipation
K59.09	Other constipation
K59.31	Toxic megacolon
K59.39	Other megacolon
K60.0	Acute anal fissure
K60.1	Chronic anal fissure
K60.2	Anal fissure, unspecified
K60.3	Anal fistula
K60.4	Rectal fistula
K60.5	Anorectal fistula
K63.0	Abscess of intestine
K63.1	Perforation of intestine (nontraumatic)
K63.2	Fistula of intestine
K63.3	Ulcer of intestine
1100.0	Older of intestine

K63.8211 Small intestinal bacterial overgrowth, hydrogen-subtype K63.8212 Small intestinal bacterial overgrowth, hydrogen sulfide-subtype K63.8213 Small intestinal bacterial overgrowth, unspecified K63.822 Small intestinal fungal overgrowth, unspecified K63.829 Intestinal methanogen overgrowth, unspecified K63.83 Disease of intestine, unspecified K63.9 Disease of intestine, unspecified K65.0 Generalized (acute) peritoritis K65.1 Peritoneal abscess K65.2 Spontaneous bacterial peritoritis K65.3 Choleperitoritis K65.4 Sclerosing mesententis Choleperitoritis K65.9 Peritoneal adhesions (postprocedural) (postinfection) K66.9 Peritoneal adhesions (postprocedural) (postinfection) K66.1 Hemoperitoneum K66.8 Other specified disorders of peritoneum K66.9 Postprocedural retroperitoneal abscess K68.12 Posas muscle abscess K68.12 Posas muscle abscess K68.2 Retroperitoneal fibrosis K68.3 Retroperitoneal fibrosis K66.3 Retroperitoneal fibrosis K66.3 Other disorders of retroperitoneum K70.0 Alcoholic fatty liver K70.10 Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites K70.11 Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites K70.11 Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites K70.12 Alcoholic (fibrosis and sclerosis of liver K70.30 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without coma K70.41 Alcoholic hepatitis with sacites K70.42 Alcoholic fibrosis and sclerosis of liver K70.30 Alcoholic hepatitis with sacites K70.41 Alcoholic hepatitis failure without coma K72.91 Hepatic failure, unspecified K72.91 Chronic hepatic failure without coma K72.91 Hepatic failure, unspecified K73.9 Chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.1 Chronic hepatic failure with coma K72.91 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.00 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.01 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.01 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.02 Hepatic fibrosis with hepatic sclerosis K74.4 Secondary bilary cirrhosis K74.4 Second	K63.4	Enteroptosis
K63.8212 Small intestinal bacterial overgrowth, hydrogen-subtype K63.8219 Small intestinal bacterial overgrowth, unspecified K63.822 Small intestinal bacterial overgrowth, unspecified K63.825 Small intestinal fungal overgrowth K63.829 Other specified diseases of intestine K63.839 Other specified diseases of intestine K65.39 Disease of intestine, unspecified K65.00 Generalized (acute) peritonitis K65.1 Peritoneal abscess K65.2 Spontaneous bacterial peritonitis K65.3 Choleperitonitis K65.3 Choleperitonitis K65.4 Sclerosing mesenteritis K65.5 Other peritonitis K65.6 Peritonitis, unspecified K65.6 Peritonitis, unspecified K66.0 Peritonitis, unspecified K66.1 Hemoperitoneum K66.1 Hemoperitoneum K66.1 Hemoperitoneum K66.1 Postprocedural retroperitoneum K66.1 Postprocedural retroperitoneud abscess K68.12 Posas muscle abscess K68.12 Posas muscle abscess K68.13 Retroperitoneal fibrosis K68.9 Other disorders of peritoneum K68.10 Other retroperitoneal abscess K68.11 Postprocedural retroperitoneum K68.12 Posas muscle abscess K68.13 Retroperitoneal fibrosis K68.14 Retroperitoneal fibrosis K68.15 Alcoholic fatty liver K70.10 Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites K70.11 Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites K70.11 Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites K70.11 Alcoholic fibrosis and sclerosis of liver K70.30 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver with ascites K70.41 Alcoholic hepatitis with sacites K70.41 Alcoholic hepatitis with sacites K70.42 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver with ascites K70.43 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver with coma K72.10 Chronic hepatic failure with coma K72.11 Chronic hepatic failure with coma K72.10 Chronic hepatic failure with coma K72.11 Chronic hepatic failure with coma K72.10 Chronic hepatic failure with coma K72.11 Chronic hepatic failure with coma K72.11 Chronic hepatic failure with coma K72.12 Chronic hepatic failure with coma K72.13 Chronic hepatic failure with coma K72.14 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.01 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.01 Hepatic fibrosis with hepatic sclerosis K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosi		
K63.8212 Small intestinal bacterial overgrowth, hydrogen sulfide-subtype K63.822 Small intestinal bacterial overgrowth, unspecified K63.829 Intestinal methanogen overgrowth, unspecified K63.89 Other specified diseases of intestine K63.9 Disease of intestine, unspecified K65.0 Generalized (acute) peritonitis K65.1 Peritoneal abscess K65.2 Spontaneous bacterial peritonitis K65.3 Choleperitonitis K65.4 Sclerosing mesenteritis K65.5 Other peritonitis K65.9 Peritonitis, unspecified K66.0 Peritonitis, unspecified K66.0 Peritoneal adhesions (postprocedural) (postinfection) K66.1 Hemoperitoneum K66.1 Postprocedural retroperitoneum K66.2 Spontaneous bacterial peritonitis K65.9 Peritonitis, unspecified K66.0 Peritoneal adhesions (postprocedural) (postinfection) K66.1 Hemoperitoneum K66.1 Postprocedural retroperitoneal abscess K68.1 Postprocedural retroperitoneal abscess K68.1 Postprocedural retroperitoneal abscess K68.1 Postprocedural retroperitoneal abscess K68.2 Retroperitoneal hermatoma  K68.3 Retroperitoneal hermatoma  K68.9 Other disorders of retroperitoneum K70.0 Alcoholic fatty liver K70.1 Alcoholic hepatitis with ascites K70.1 Alcoholic hepatitis with ascites K70.2 Alcoholic fibrosis and sclerosis of liver K70.3 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites K70.4 Alcoholic hepatiti failure with coma K70.41 Alcoholic hepatic failure with coma K72.10 Chronic hepatic failure with coma K72.11 Chronic hepatic failure without coma K72.12 Chronic persistent hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.1 Chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.2 Chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K74.0 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.1 Hepatic sclerosis K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis K74.5 Biliary cirrhosis inspecified K74.6 Unspecified cirrhosis of liver K74.6 Unspecified cirrhosis of liver		
K63.822 Small intestinal bacterial overgrowth, unspecified K63.822 Intestinal methanogen overgrowth, unspecified K63.89 Other specified diseases of intestine K63.9 Disease of intestine, unspecified K65.0 Generalized (acute) peritonitis K65.1 Peritoneal abscess K65.2 Spontaneous bacterial peritonitis K65.3 Choleperitonitis K65.3 Choleperitonitis K65.4 Sclerosing mesenteritis K65.8 Other peritonitis, unspecified K66.9 Peritonial adhesions (postprocedural) (postinfection) K66.1 Hemoperitoneum K66.1 Hemoperitoneum K66.1 Postprocedural retroperitoneal abscess K66.1 Post of the peritonitis (K66.1 Post of the peritonitis (K66.2 Post of the peritonitis (K66.3 Post of the peritonitis (K66.4 Post of the peritonitis (K66.5 Peritonitis (K66.6 Peritonitis (K66.6 Peritonitis (K66.7 Peritonitis (K66.8 Peritonitis (K66.8 Post of the peritoneum) K66.1 Hemoperitoneum K66.1 Post of the peritoneum (K66.1 Post of the peritoneum) K66.8 Other specified disorders of peritoneum K66.9 Other retroperitoneal abscess K68.12 Posas muscle abscess K68.2 Retroperitoneal fibrosis K68.3 Retroperitoneal fibrosis K68.3 Retroperitoneal fibrosis K68.9 Other disorders of retroperitoneum K70.0 Alcoholic fatty liver K70.10 Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites K70.11 Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites K70.12 Alcoholic infrosis of liver without ascites K70.30 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites K70.40 Alcoholic hepatic failure without coma K70.41 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K73.1 Chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.1 Chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.3 Chronic perito		
K63.822 Intestinal methanogen overgrowth, unspecified K63.829 Other specified diseases of intestine K63.9 Other specified diseases of intestine K63.9 Disease of intestine, unspecified K65.0 Generalized (acute) peritonitis K65.1 Peritoneal abscess K65.2 Spontaneous bacterial peritonitis K65.3 Choleperitonitis K65.4 Sclerosing mesenteritis K65.5 Other peritonitis K65.9 Peritoneal adhesions (postprocedural) (postinfection) K66.0 Peritoneal adhesions (postprocedural) (postinfection) K66.1 Hemoperitoneum K66.1 Postprocedural retroperitoneum K66.2 Spontaneous bacterial peritonitis K65.9 Peritonitis, unspecified K66.0 Peritoneal adhesions (postprocedural) (postinfection) K66.1 Hemoperitoneum K66.1 Postprocedural retroperitoneum K68.11 Postprocedural retroperitoneal abscess K68.12 Psoas muscle abscess K68.19 Other retroperitoneal abscess K68.19 Other retroperitoneal abscess K68.3 Retroperitoneal hematoma K68.9 Other disorders of retroperitoneum K70.0 Alcoholic fatty liver K70.10 Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites K70.2 Alcoholic fibrosis and sclerosis of liver K70.30 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver with ascites K70.41 Alcoholic hepatitis dilure without coma K70.41 Alcoholic hepatitic failure without coma K70.41 Alcoholic hepatic failure without coma K70.40 Alcoholic liver disease, unspecified K72.10 Chronic hepatic failure with coma K72.90 Hepatic failure, unspecified without coma K72.91 Hepatic failure, unspecified without coma K72.90 Hepatic failure, unspecified without coma K72.91 Chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.1 Chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.3 Chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K74.0 Hepatic fibrosis, and sclerosis K74.1 Hepatic sclerosis K74.2 Hepatic fibrosis, sunspecified K74.0 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.10 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.10 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.10 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.2 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.5 Biliary cirrhosis K74.5 Biliary cirrhosis		
K63.89 Other specified diseases of intestine K63.9 Disease of intestine, unspecified K65.0 Generalized (acute) peritonitis K65.1 Peritoneal abscess K65.2 Spontaneous bacterial peritonitis K65.3 Choleperitonitis K65.4 Sclerosing mesenteritis K65.5 Other peritonitis K65.6 Other peritonitis K65.6 Peritonial, unspecified K66.0 Peritoneal adhesions (postprocedural) (postinfection) K66.1 Hemoperitoneum K66.1 Hemoperitoneum K66.1 Postprocedural retroperitoneal abscess K68.12 Postprocedural retroperitoneal abscess K68.13 Other retroperitoneal abscess K68.14 Postprocedural retroperitoneal abscess K68.19 Other retroperitoneal abscess K68.19 Activation of the stroperitoneal abscess K68.19 Activation of the stroperitoneal abscess K68.10 Activation of the stroperitoneal bis of the stroperitoneal fibrosis K68.1 Activation of the stroperitoneum K70.0 Alcoholic fatty liver K70.1 Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites K70.1 Alcoholic infosis of liver without ascites K70.1 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites K70.1 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites K70.1 Alcoholic infosis of liver without ascites K70.1 Alcoholic infosis of liver without ascites K70.1 Alcoholic hepatic failure without coma K70.1 Alcoholic hepatic failure without coma K70.1 Alcoholic hepatic failure without coma K70.1 Alcoholic pepatic failure without coma K70.1 Alcoholic fibrosis and selevation of liver with ascites K70.1 Alcoholic hepatic failure without coma K70.1 Alcoholic fibrosis of liver without coma K70.1 Alcoholic fibrosis of liver with ascites K70.1 Alcoholic fibrosis of liver without coma K70.1 Alcoholic fibrosis of liver without coma K70.1 Alcoholic fibrosis of liver without coma K70.1 Alcoholic hepatic failure without coma K70.1 Hepatic failure, unspecified K70.1 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K70.1 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K70.1 Hepatic fibro		
K63.89 Other specified diseases of intestine K63.9 Disease of intestine, unspecified K65.0 Generalized (acute) peritonitis K65.1 Peritoneal abscess K65.2 Spontaneous bacterial peritonitis K65.3 Choleperitonitis K65.4 Scierosing mesenteritis K65.5 Other peritonitis K65.6 Other peritonitis K65.9 Peritonitis, unspecified K66.0 Peritoneal adhesions (postprocedural) (postinfection) K66.1 Hemoperitoneum K66.8 Other specified disorders of peritoneum K66.8 Other reprodural retroperitoneal abscess K68.12 Posas muscle abscess K68.12 Psoas muscle abscess K68.19 Other retroperitoneal abscess K68.2 Retroperitoneal florosis K68.3 Retroperitoneal hematoma K68.3 Retroperitoneal hematoma K70.0 Alcoholic fatty liver K70.10 Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites K70.11 Alcoholic hepatitis with ascites K70.2 Alcoholic fibrosis and sclerosis of liver K70.3 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites K70.4 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without coma K70.4 Alcoholic hepatit failure without coma K70.9 Alcoholic liver disease, unspecified K72.10 Chronic hepatic failure without coma K72.90 Hepatic failure, unspecified without coma K72.90 Hepatic failure, unspecified without coma K72.90 Hepatic failure, unspecified without coma K73.0 Chronic persistent hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.1 Chronic hepatitis, into elsewhere classified K73.3 Other chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.4 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.4 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.4 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.4 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis K74.5 Biliary cirrhosis of liver		
K63.9 Disease of intestine, unspecified K65.0 Generalized (acute) peritonitis K65.1 Peritoneal abscess K65.2 Spontaneous bacterial peritonitis K65.4 Sclerosing mesenteritis K65.5 Other peritonitis K65.6 Other peritonitis K65.8 Other peritonitis K65.9 Peritonitis, unspecified K66.0 Peritoneal adhesions (postprocedural) (postinfection) K66.1 Hemoperitoneum K66.1 Postprocedural retroperitoneal abscess K66.2 Other specified disorders of peritoneum K68.11 Postprocedural retroperitoneal abscess K68.12 Psoas muscle abscess K68.2 Retroperitoneal fibrosis K68.3 Retroperitoneal fibrosis K68.3 Retroperitoneal hematoma K68.9 Other disorders of retroperitoneum K70.0 Alcoholic fatty liver K70.10 Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites K70.11 Alcoholic hepatitis with ascites K70.2 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites K70.31 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without coma K70.40 Alcoholic icrinosis of liver without coma K70.41 Alcoholic hepatite failure with coma K70.40 Alcoholic hepatite failure with coma K70.41 Chronic hepatic failure with coma K72.10 Chronic hepatic failure with coma K72.11 Chronic hepatic failure, unspecified without coma K72.11 Chronic bepatic failure, unspecified without coma K73.1 Chronic bepatic failure, unspecified without coma K73.2 Chronic active hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.3 Chronic active hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K74.0 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.1 Hepatic sclerosis K74.2 Hepatic fibrosis, with hepatic sclerosis K74.3 Periary biliary cirrhosis K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis K74.5 Biliary cirrhosis of liver		
K65.0 Generalized (acute) peritonitis K65.1 Peritoneal abscess K65.2 Spontaneous bacterial peritonitis K65.3 Choleperitonitis K65.4 Sclerosing mesenteritis K65.8 Other peritonitis K65.9 Peritonitis, unspecified K66.0 Peritoneal adhesions (postprocedural) (postinfection) K66.1 Hemoperitoneum K66.8 Other specified disorders of peritoneum K66.8 Other specified disorders of peritoneum K66.1 Postprocedural retroperitoneal abscess K68.12 Posas muscle abscess K68.19 Other retroperitoneal abscess K68.9 Other retroperitoneal abscess K68.09 Other disorders of retroperitoneum K66.3 Retroperitoneal hematoma K66.9 Other disorders of retroperitoneum K70.0 Alcoholic fatty liver K70.10 Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites K70.11 Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites K70.2 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites K70.30 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites K70.41 Alcoholic hepatit failure without coma K70.41 Alcoholic hepatit failure without coma K70.41 Alcoholic hepatit failure with coma K70.41 Alcoholic hepatit failure without coma K72.91 Hepatic failure, unspecified with coma K72.91 Hepatic failure, unspecified with coma K72.91 Hepatic failure, unspecified with coma K73.1 Chronic hepatite failure without coma K73.2 Chronic active hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.3 Chronic persistent hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K74.00 Hepatic fibrosis, anyspecified K74.01 Hepatic fibrosis, early fibrosis K74.1 Hepatic sclerosis K74.2 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.2 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.3 Primary biliary cirrhosis K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis K74.5 Biliary cirrhosis of liver		
K65.1 Peritoneal abscess K65.2 Spontaneous bacterial peritonitis K65.3 Choleperitonitis K65.4 Sclerosing mesenteritis K65.8 Other peritonitis K65.9 Peritonitis K65.9 Peritonitis, unspecified K66.0 Peritoneal adhesions (postprocedural) (postinfection) K66.1 Hemoperitoneum K66.1 Postprocedural retroperitoneum K66.8 Other specified disorders of peritoneum K68.11 Postprocedural retroperitoneal abscess K68.12 Posas muscle abscess K68.19 Other retroperitoneal abscess K68.2 Retroperitoneal fibrosis K68.3 Retroperitoneal fibrosis K68.3 Retroperitoneal fibrosis K68.9 Other disorders of retroperitoneum K70.0 Alcoholic fatty liver K70.10 Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites K70.11 Alcoholic hepatitis with ascites K70.21 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites K70.31 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites K70.34 Alcoholic hepatitis liver with ascites K70.40 Alcoholic hepatitis liver with coma K70.9 Alcoholic hepatic failure without coma K70.9 Alcoholic liver disease, unspecified K72.10 Chronic hepatic failure without coma K72.11 Chronic hepatic failure without coma K72.11 Chronic hepatic failure without coma K72.11 Chronic persistent hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.1 Chronic persistent hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.2 Chronic active hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.3 Other chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K74.00 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified without coma K74.01 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.01 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.01 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.01 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.02 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.03 Periary biliary cirrhosis K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis K74.5 Biliary cirrhosis of liver		
K65.2 Spontaneous bacterial peritonitis K65.3 Choleperitonitis K65.4 Sclerosing mesenteritis K65.8 Other peritonitis K65.8 Other peritonitis K65.9 Peritonitis, unspecified K66.0 Peritoneal adhesions (postprocedural) (postinfection) K66.1 Hemoperitoneum K66.8 Other specified disorders of peritoneum K68.11 Postprocedural retroperitoneal abscess K68.12 Psoas muscle abscess K68.19 Other retroperitoneal abscess K68.2 Retroperitoneal librosis K68.3 Retroperitoneal hematoma K68.3 Retroperitoneal hematoma K70.0 Alcoholic fatty liver K70.10 Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites K70.11 Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites K70.2 Alcoholic fibrosis and sclerosis of liver K70.30 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites K70.40 Alcoholic hepatic failure without coma K70.41 Alcoholic hepatic failure without coma K70.41 Alcoholic hepatic failure with coma K70.41 Alcoholic liver disease, unspecified K72.10 Chronic hepatic failure with coma K72.11 Chronic hepatic failure with coma K73.2 Chronic active hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.2 Chronic active hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.3 Other chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K74.00 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.01 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.1 Hepatic sclerosis K74.2 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.3 Primary biliary cirrhosis K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis of liver		
K65.3 Choleperitonitis K65.4 Sclerosing mesenteritis K65.9 Peritonitis, unspecified K66.0 Peritoneal adhesions (postprocedural) (postinfection) K66.1 Hemoperitoneum K66.1 Hemoperitoneum K66.8 Other specified disorders of peritoneum K68.11 Postprocedural retroperitoneal abscess K68.12 Psoas muscle abscess K68.19 Other retroperitoneal abscess K68.2 Retroperitoneal fibrosis K68.3 Retroperitoneal fibrosis K68.3 Other disorders of retroperitoneum K70.0 Alcoholic fatty liver K70.10 Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites K70.11 Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites K70.2 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites K70.31 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites K70.31 Alcoholic hepatite failure without coma K70.40 Alcoholic hepatite failure without coma K70.9 Alcoholic hepatic failure without coma K70.9 Alcoholic hepatic failure without coma K72.10 Chronic hepatic failure without coma K72.10 Chronic hepatic failure without coma K72.90 Hepatic failure, unspecified without coma K72.91 Hepatic failure, unspecified without coma K73.0 Chronic persistent hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.1 Chronic lobular hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.2 Chronic active hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.3 Chronic hepatitis, unspecified K73.4 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.5 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis K74.5 Biliary cirrhosis of liver K74.6 Unspecified cirrhosis of liver		
K65.4 Sclerosing mesenteritis K65.8 Other peritonitis, unspecified K66.0 Peritoneal adhesions (postprocedural) (postinfection) K66.1 Hemoperitoneum K66.1 Postprocedural retroperitoneal abscess K66.12 Postprocedural retroperitoneal abscess K68.11 Postprocedural retroperitoneal abscess K68.12 Posas muscle abscess K68.12 Posas muscle abscess K68.2 Retroperitoneal fibrosis K68.3 Retroperitoneal fibrosis K68.3 Retroperitoneal retroperitoneum K70.0 Alcoholic fatty liver K70.10 Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites K70.11 Alcoholic hepatitis with ascites K70.2 Alcoholic fibrosis and sclerosis of liver K70.30 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites K70.40 Alcoholic hepatitis with ascites K70.41 Alcoholic hepatitis and sclerosis of liver K70.40 Alcoholic hepatitis and sclerosis of liver without ascites K70.41 Alcoholic hepatic failure without coma K70.41 Alcoholic hepatic failure with coma K70.9 Alcoholic liver disease, unspecified K72.10 Chronic hepatic failure without coma K72.90 Hepatic failure, unspecified with coma K72.91 Hepatic failure, unspecified with coma K72.91 Hepatic failure, unspecified with coma K73.0 Chronic persistent hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.1 Chronic lobular hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.2 Chronic active hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.3 Chronic hepatitis, unspecified K74.00 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.01 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.01 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.1 Hepatic sclerosis K74.2 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.3 Primary biliary cirrhosis K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis K74.5 Biliary cirrhosis of liver		
K65.8 Other peritonitis K65.9 Peritonitis, unspecified K66.0 Peritoneal adhesions (postprocedural) (postinfection) K66.1 Hemoperitoneum K66.1 Hemoperitoneum K66.1 Postprocedural retroperitoneal abscess K68.11 Postprocedural retroperitoneal abscess K68.12 Psoas muscle abscess K68.12 Psoas muscle abscess K68.19 Other retroperitoneal abscess K68.3 Retroperitoneal fibrosis K68.3 Retroperitoneal hematoma K68.9 Other disorders of retroperitoneum K70.0 Alcoholic fatty liver K70.10 Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites K70.11 Alcoholic hepatitis with ascites K70.2 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites K70.30 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites K70.31 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without coma K70.40 Alcoholic hepatic failure with coma K70.9 Alcoholic liver disease, unspecified K72.10 Chronic hepatic failure without coma K72.90 Hepatic failure, unspecified without coma K72.91 Hepatic failure, unspecified without coma K73.1 Chronic hepatic failure with coma K73.2 Chronic persistent hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.1 Chronic hepatitis, unspecified K73.2 Chronic hepatitis, unspecified K73.3 Other chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.4 Hepatic fibrosis, any fibrosis K74.4 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.5 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.6 Unspecified cirrhosis of liver K74.6 Unspecified cirrhosis of liver		
K65.9 Peritonitis, unspecified K66.0 Peritoneal adhesions (postprocedural) (postinfection) K66.1 Hemoperitoneum K66.8 Other specified disorders of peritoneum K68.11 Postprocedural retroperitoneal abscess K68.12 Psoas muscle abscess K68.19 Other retroperitoneal abscess K68.2 Retroperitoneal fibrosis K68.3 Retroperitoneal hematoma K68.9 Other disorders of retroperitoneum K70.0 Alcoholic fatty liver K70.10 Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites K70.11 Alcoholic hepatitis with ascites K70.2 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites K70.30 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites K70.40 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without coma K70.41 Alcoholic hepatic failure without coma K70.41 Alcoholic hepatic failure without coma K70.9 Alcoholic liver disease, unspecified K72.10 Chronic hepatic failure with coma K72.11 Chronic hepatic failure with coma K72.90 Hepatic failure, unspecified with coma K72.90 Hepatic failure, unspecified with coma K73.0 Chronic persistent hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.1 Chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.2 Chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.3 Other chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.1 Chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.3 Other chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K74.00 Hepatic fibrosis, and peritis, not elsewhere classified K74.00 Hepatic fibrosis, and peritis, not elsewhere classified K74.00 Hepatic fibrosis, and peritis, not elsewhere classified K74.01 Hepatic fibrosis, and peritis sot elsewhere classified K74.02 Hepatic fibrosis, and peritis sot elsewhere classified K74.03 Primary biliary cirrhosis K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis K74.5 Biliary cirrhosis unspecified K74.60 Unspecified cirrhosis of liver		
K66.0       Peritoneal adhesions (postprocedural) (postinfection)         K66.1       Hemoperitoneum         K66.3       Other specified disorders of peritoneum         K68.11       Postprocedural retroperitoneal abscess         K68.12       Psoas muscle abscess         K68.19       Other retroperitoneal abscess         K68.2       Retroperitoneal fibrosis         K68.3       Retroperitoneal hematoma         K68.9       Other disorders of retroperitoneum         K70.0       Alcoholic fatty liver         K70.10       Alcoholic hepatitis with ascites         K70.21       Alcoholic hepatitis with ascites         K70.22       Alcoholic fibrosis and sclerosis of liver         K70.30       Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver with ascites         K70.40       Alcoholic hepatic failure without coma         K70.41       Alcoholic hepatic failure with scotes         K70.40       Alcoholic hepatic failure with coma         K70.9       Alcoholic liver disease, unspecified         K72.10       Chronic hepatic failure with coma         K72.20       Hepatic failure, unspecified without coma         K72.90       Hepatic failure unspecified with coma         K73.1       Chronic persistent hepatitis, not elsewhere classified         K73.2		
K66.1 Hemoperitoneum K66.8 Other specified disorders of peritoneum K68.11 Postprocedural retroperitoneal abscess K68.12 Psoas muscle abscess K68.19 Other retroperitoneal abscess K68.2 Retroperitoneal fibrosis K68.3 Retroperitoneal hematoma K68.9 Other disorders of retroperitoneum K70.0 Alcoholic fatty liver K70.10 Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites K70.11 Alcoholic hepatitis with ascites K70.2 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites K70.30 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites K70.40 Alcoholic in peatic failure without coma K70.40 Alcoholic hepatic failure without coma K70.41 Alcoholic hepatic failure without coma K70.42 Alcoholic iver disease, unspecified K70.43 Alcoholic liver disease, unspecified K72.10 Chronic hepatic failure without coma K72.11 Chronic hepatic failure without coma K72.11 Chronic hepatic failure, unspecified with coma K72.90 Hepatic failure, unspecified with coma K73.0 Chronic persistent hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.1 Chronic active hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.2 Chronic hepatitis, unspecified K73.3 Other chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.1 Chronic setting hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.2 Chronic hepatitis, unspecified K73.3 Other chronic hepatitis, unspecified K74.0 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.0 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.1 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.1 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.2 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.3 Primary biliary cirrhosis K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis K74.5 Biliary cirrhosis of liver		
K66.8       Other specified disorders of peritoneum         K68.11       Postprocedural retroperitoneal abscess         K68.12       Psoas muscle abscess         K68.19       Other retroperitoneal abscess         K68.2       Retroperitoneal fibrosis         K68.3       Retroperitoneal hematoma         K68.9       Other disorders of retroperitoneum         K70.0       Alcoholic fatty liver         K70.10       Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites         K70.11       Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites         K70.21       Alcoholic bepatitis without ascites         K70.30       Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites         K70.31       Alcoholic bepatic failure without coma         K70.40       Alcoholic hepatic failure with coma         K70.9       Alcoholic liver disease, unspecified         K72.10       Chronic hepatic failure with coma         K72.20       Hepatic failure with coma         K72.91       Hepatic failure, unspecified without coma         K73.0       Chronic persistent hepatitis, not elsewhere classified         K73.1       Chronic lobular hepatitis, not elsewhere classified         K73.2       Chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified         K73.3       Other chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified <tr< td=""><td></td><td></td></tr<>		
K68.11 Postprocedural retroperitoneal abscess K68.12 Psoas muscle abscess K68.19 Other retroperitoneal abscess K68.2 Retroperitoneal fibrosis K68.3 Retroperitoneal hematoma K68.9 Other disorders of retroperitoneum K70.0 Alcoholic fatty liver K70.10 Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites K70.11 Alcoholic hepatitis with ascites K70.2 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites K70.30 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites K70.31 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites K70.40 Alcoholic hepatite failure without coma K70.9 Alcoholic hepatic failure with coma K70.9 Alcoholic liver disease, unspecified K72.10 Chronic hepatic failure without coma K72.90 Hepatic failure, unspecified without coma K72.91 Hepatic failure, unspecified with coma K73.0 Chronic persistent hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.1 Chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.2 Chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.3 Other chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.1 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.01 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.01 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.02 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.1 Hepatic sclerosis K74.3 Primary biliary cirrhosis K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis of liver K74.60 Unspecified cirrhosis of liver		· ·
K68.12       Psoas muscle abscess         K68.19       Other retroperitoneal abscess         K68.2       Retroperitoneal hematoma         K68.3       Retroperitoneal hematoma         K68.9       Other disorders of retroperitoneum         K70.0       Alcoholic fatty liver         K70.10       Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites         K70.11       Alcoholic hepatitis with ascites         K70.2       Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites         K70.30       Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites         K70.40       Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver with ascites         K70.41       Alcoholic hepatic failure without coma         K70.9       Alcoholic liver disease, unspecified         K72.10       Chronic hepatic failure with coma         K72.11       Chronic hepatic failure with coma         K72.90       Hepatic failure, unspecified without coma         K72.91       Hepatic failure, unspecified with coma         K73.0       Chronic persistent hepatitis, not elsewhere classified         K73.1       Chronic obular hepatitis, not elsewhere classified         K73.2       Chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified         K73.3       Other chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified         K74.00       Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis		
K68.19       Other retroperitoneal abscess         K68.2       Retroperitoneal fibrosis         K68.3       Retroperitoneal hematoma         K68.9       Other disorders of retroperitoneum         K70.0       Alcoholic fatty liver         K70.10       Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites         K70.11       Alcoholic hepatitis with ascites         K70.2       Alcoholic fibrosis and sclerosis of liver         K70.30       Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites         K70.41       Alcoholic hepatic failure without coma         K70.40       Alcoholic hepatic failure with coma         K70.9       Alcoholic liver disease, unspecified         K72.10       Chronic hepatic failure with coma         K72.91       Hepatic failure, unspecified without coma         K72.92       Hepatic failure, unspecified with coma         K73.0       Chronic persistent hepatitis, not elsewhere classified         K73.1       Chronic lobular hepatitis, not elsewhere classified         K73.2       Chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified         K73.8       Other chronic hepatitis, unspecified         K74.01       Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified         K74.02       Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis         K74.1       Hepatic fibrosis with hepatic sclerosis		
K68.2       Retroperitoneal hematoma         K68.3       Retroperitoneal hematoma         K68.9       Other disorders of retroperitoneum         K70.10       Alcoholic fatty liver         K70.11       Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites         K70.2       Alcoholic fibrosis and sclerosis of liver         K70.30       Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites         K70.31       Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver with ascites         K70.40       Alcoholic hepatic failure without coma         K70.41       Alcoholic liver disease, unspecified         K72.10       Chronic hepatic failure without coma         K72.11       Chronic hepatic failure with coma         K72.90       Hepatic failure, unspecified with coma         K72.91       Hepatic failure, unspecified with coma         K73.1       Chronic persistent hepatitis, not elsewhere classified         K73.1       Chronic active hepatitis, not elsewhere classified         K73.2       Chronic active hepatitis, not elsewhere classified         K73.8       Other chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified         K74.01       Hepatic fibrosis, early fibrosis         K74.02       Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis         K74.2       Hepatic fibrosis with hepatic sclerosis         K74.3       Primary biliar		
K68.3 Retroperitoneal hematoma  K68.9 Other disorders of retroperitoneum  K70.0 Alcoholic fatty liver  K70.10 Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites  K70.11 Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites  K70.2 Alcoholic fibrosis and sclerosis of liver  K70.30 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites  K70.31 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites  K70.40 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without coma  K70.41 Alcoholic hepatic failure without coma  K70.9 Alcoholic liver disease, unspecified  K72.10 Chronic hepatic failure with coma  K72.91 Hepatic failure, unspecified without coma  K72.91 Hepatic failure, unspecified with coma  K73.0 Chronic persistent hepatitis, not elsewhere classified  K73.1 Chronic lobular hepatitis, not elsewhere classified  K73.2 Chronic active hepatitis, not elsewhere classified  K73.3 Other chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified  K73.9 Chronic hepatitis, unspecified  K74.00 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified  K74.01 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified  K74.01 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis  K74.02 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis  K74.1 Hepatic sclerosis  K74.2 Hepatic fibrosis with hepatic sclerosis  K74.3 Primary biliary cirrhosis  K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis  K74.5 Biliary cirrhosis of liver		
K68.9 Other disorders of retroperitoneum K70.0 Alcoholic fatty liver K70.10 Alcoholic fatty liver K70.11 Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites K70.21 Alcoholic fibrosis and sclerosis of liver K70.30 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites K70.31 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites K70.40 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver with ascites K70.41 Alcoholic hepatic failure without coma K70.41 Alcoholic liver disease, unspecified K72.10 Chronic hepatic failure with coma K72.11 Chronic hepatic failure with coma K72.91 Hepatic failure, unspecified without coma K72.92 Hepatic failure, unspecified with coma K73.0 Chronic persistent hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.1 Chronic lobular hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.2 Chronic active hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.3 Other chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.9 Chronic hepatitis, unspecified K74.00 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.01 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.1 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.2 Hepatic fibrosis with hepatic sclerosis K74.3 Primary biliary cirrhosis K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis K74.5 Biliary cirrhosis of liver		
K70.0 Alcoholic fatty liver K70.10 Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites K70.11 Alcoholic hepatitis with ascites K70.2 Alcoholic fibrosis and sclerosis of liver K70.30 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites K70.31 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver with ascites K70.40 Alcoholic hepatic failure without coma K70.41 Alcoholic hepatic failure without coma K70.9 Alcoholic liver disease, unspecified K72.10 Chronic hepatic failure with coma K72.11 Chronic hepatic failure with coma K72.90 Hepatic failure, unspecified without coma K72.91 Hepatic failure, unspecified with coma K73.0 Chronic persistent hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.1 Chronic lobular hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.2 Chronic active hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.9 Chronic hepatitis, unspecified K74.00 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.01 Hepatic fibrosis, and vanced fibrosis K74.1 Hepatic sclerosis K74.2 Hepatic fibrosis with hepatic sclerosis K74.3 Primary biliary cirrhosis K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis K74.5 Biliary cirrhosis of liver		
K70.10 Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites K70.21 Alcoholic fibrosis and sclerosis of liver K70.22 Alcoholic fibrosis and sclerosis of liver K70.30 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites K70.31 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites K70.40 Alcoholic hepatic failure without coma K70.41 Alcoholic hepatic failure with coma K70.9 Alcoholic liver disease, unspecified K72.10 Chronic hepatic failure without coma K72.11 Chronic hepatic failure without coma K72.12 Hepatic failure, unspecified without coma K72.90 Hepatic failure, unspecified with coma K72.91 Hepatic failure, unspecified with coma K73.0 Chronic persistent hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.1 Chronic lobular hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.2 Chronic active hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.8 Other chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.9 Chronic hepatitis, unspecified K74.00 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.01 Hepatic fibrosis, early fibrosis K74.02 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.1 Hepatic sclerosis K74.2 Hepatic fibrosis with hepatic sclerosis K74.3 Primary biliary cirrhosis K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis K74.5 Biliary cirrhosis of liver		
K70.11 Alcoholic hepatitis with ascites K70.2 Alcoholic fibrosis and sclerosis of liver K70.30 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites K70.31 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver with ascites K70.40 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver with ascites K70.41 Alcoholic hepatic failure without coma K70.41 Alcoholic hepatic failure without coma K70.9 Alcoholic liver disease, unspecified K72.10 Chronic hepatic failure without coma K72.11 Chronic hepatic failure with coma K72.90 Hepatic failure, unspecified without coma K72.91 Hepatic failure, unspecified with coma K73.0 Chronic persistent hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.1 Chronic lobular hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.2 Chronic active hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.8 Other chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.9 Chronic specified K74.00 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.01 Hepatic fibrosis, early fibrosis K74.02 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.1 Hepatic sclerosis K74.1 Hepatic sclerosis K74.3 Primary biliary cirrhosis K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis K74.5 Biliary cirrhosis, unspecified K74.60 Unspecified cirrhosis of liver		
K70.2 Alcoholic fibrosis and sclerosis of liver K70.30 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites K70.31 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver with ascites K70.40 Alcoholic hepatic failure without coma K70.41 Alcoholic hepatic failure without coma K70.9 Alcoholic liver disease, unspecified K72.10 Chronic hepatic failure with coma K72.11 Chronic hepatic failure with coma K72.90 Hepatic failure, unspecified without coma K72.91 Hepatic failure, unspecified without coma K73.0 Chronic persistent hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.1 Chronic lobular hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.2 Chronic active hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.8 Other chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.9 Chronic hepatitis, unspecified K74.00 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.01 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.1 Hepatic sclerosis K74.2 Hepatic fibrosis with hepatic sclerosis K74.3 Primary biliary cirrhosis K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis K74.5 Biliary cirrhosis, unspecified K74.5 Biliary cirrhosis of liver		
K70.30 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites K70.31 Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver with ascites K70.40 Alcoholic hepatic failure without coma K70.41 Alcoholic hepatic failure with coma K70.9 Alcoholic liver disease, unspecified K72.10 Chronic hepatic failure with coma K72.11 Chronic hepatic failure with coma K72.90 Hepatic failure, unspecified without coma K72.91 Hepatic failure, unspecified with coma K73.0 Chronic persistent hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.1 Chronic lobular hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.2 Chronic active hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.8 Other chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.9 Chronic hepatitis, unspecified K74.00 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.01 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.1 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.2 Hepatic fibrosis with hepatic sclerosis K74.3 Primary biliary cirrhosis K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis K74.5 Biliary cirrhosis, unspecified K74.60 Unspecified cirrhosis of liver		
K70.40Alcoholic hepatic failure without comaK70.41Alcoholic hepatic failure with comaK70.9Alcoholic liver disease, unspecifiedK72.10Chronic hepatic failure without comaK72.11Chronic hepatic failure with comaK72.90Hepatic failure, unspecified without comaK72.91Hepatic failure, unspecified with comaK73.0Chronic persistent hepatitis, not elsewhere classifiedK73.1Chronic active hepatitis, not elsewhere classifiedK73.2Chronic active hepatitis, not elsewhere classifiedK73.8Other chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classifiedK73.9Chronic hepatitis, unspecifiedK74.00Hepatic fibrosis, unspecifiedK74.01Hepatic fibrosis, early fibrosisK74.02Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosisK74.1Hepatic sclerosisK74.2Hepatic fibrosis with hepatic sclerosisK74.3Primary biliary cirrhosisK74.4Secondary biliary cirrhosisK74.5Biliary cirrhosis, unspecifiedK74.60Unspecified cirrhosis of liver	K70.30	Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites
K70.41Alcoholic hepatic failure with comaK70.9Alcoholic liver disease, unspecifiedK72.10Chronic hepatic failure without comaK72.11Chronic hepatic failure with comaK72.90Hepatic failure, unspecified without comaK72.91Hepatic failure, unspecified with comaK73.0Chronic persistent hepatitis, not elsewhere classifiedK73.1Chronic lobular hepatitis, not elsewhere classifiedK73.2Chronic active hepatitis, not elsewhere classifiedK73.8Other chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classifiedK74.0Hepatic fibrosis, unspecifiedK74.00Hepatic fibrosis, unspecifiedK74.01Hepatic fibrosis, early fibrosisK74.02Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosisK74.1Hepatic sclerosisK74.2Hepatic fibrosis with hepatic sclerosisK74.3Primary biliary cirrhosisK74.4Secondary biliary cirrhosisK74.5Biliary cirrhosis, unspecifiedK74.60Unspecified cirrhosis of liver	K70.31	Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver with ascites
K70.41Alcoholic hepatic failure with comaK70.9Alcoholic liver disease, unspecifiedK72.10Chronic hepatic failure without comaK72.11Chronic hepatic failure with comaK72.90Hepatic failure, unspecified without comaK72.91Hepatic failure, unspecified with comaK73.0Chronic persistent hepatitis, not elsewhere classifiedK73.1Chronic lobular hepatitis, not elsewhere classifiedK73.2Chronic active hepatitis, not elsewhere classifiedK73.8Other chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classifiedK74.0Hepatic fibrosis, unspecifiedK74.00Hepatic fibrosis, unspecifiedK74.01Hepatic fibrosis, early fibrosisK74.02Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosisK74.1Hepatic sclerosisK74.2Hepatic fibrosis with hepatic sclerosisK74.3Primary biliary cirrhosisK74.4Secondary biliary cirrhosisK74.5Biliary cirrhosis, unspecifiedK74.60Unspecified cirrhosis of liver	K70.40	Alcoholic hepatic failure without coma
K70.9 Alcoholic liver disease, unspecified K72.10 Chronic hepatic failure without coma K72.11 Chronic hepatic failure with coma K72.90 Hepatic failure, unspecified without coma K72.91 Hepatic failure, unspecified with coma K73.0 Chronic persistent hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.1 Chronic lobular hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.2 Chronic active hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.8 Other chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K74.0 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.01 Hepatic fibrosis, early fibrosis K74.02 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.1 Hepatic sclerosis K74.2 Hepatic fibrosis with hepatic sclerosis K74.3 Primary biliary cirrhosis K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis K74.5 Biliary cirrhosis, unspecified K74.60 Unspecified cirrhosis of liver	K70.41	
K72.10 Chronic hepatic failure without coma K72.11 Chronic hepatic failure with coma K72.90 Hepatic failure, unspecified without coma K72.91 Hepatic failure, unspecified with coma K73.0 Chronic persistent hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.1 Chronic lobular hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.2 Chronic active hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.8 Other chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.9 Chronic hepatitis, unspecified K74.00 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.01 Hepatic fibrosis, early fibrosis K74.02 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.1 Hepatic sclerosis K74.2 Hepatic fibrosis with hepatic sclerosis K74.3 Primary biliary cirrhosis K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis K74.5 Biliary cirrhosis, unspecified K74.60 Unspecified cirrhosis of liver	K70.9	
K72.90 Hepatic failure, unspecified without coma K72.91 Hepatic failure, unspecified with coma K73.0 Chronic persistent hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.1 Chronic lobular hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.2 Chronic active hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.8 Other chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.9 Chronic hepatitis, unspecified K74.00 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.01 Hepatic fibrosis, early fibrosis K74.02 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.1 Hepatic sclerosis K74.2 Hepatic fibrosis with hepatic sclerosis K74.3 Primary biliary cirrhosis K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis K74.5 Biliary cirrhosis, unspecified K74.60 Unspecified cirrhosis of liver	K72.10	
K72.90 Hepatic failure, unspecified without coma K72.91 Hepatic failure, unspecified with coma K73.0 Chronic persistent hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.1 Chronic lobular hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.2 Chronic active hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.8 Other chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.9 Chronic hepatitis, unspecified K74.00 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.01 Hepatic fibrosis, early fibrosis K74.02 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.1 Hepatic sclerosis K74.2 Hepatic fibrosis with hepatic sclerosis K74.3 Primary biliary cirrhosis K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis K74.5 Biliary cirrhosis, unspecified K74.60 Unspecified cirrhosis of liver	K72.11	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
K73.0 Chronic persistent hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.1 Chronic lobular hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.2 Chronic active hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.8 Other chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.9 Chronic hepatitis, unspecified K74.00 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.01 Hepatic fibrosis, early fibrosis K74.02 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.1 Hepatic sclerosis K74.2 Hepatic fibrosis with hepatic sclerosis K74.3 Primary biliary cirrhosis K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis K74.5 Biliary cirrhosis, unspecified K74.60 Unspecified cirrhosis of liver	K72.90	·
K73.0 Chronic persistent hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.1 Chronic lobular hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.2 Chronic active hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.8 Other chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.9 Chronic hepatitis, unspecified K74.00 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.01 Hepatic fibrosis, early fibrosis K74.02 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.1 Hepatic sclerosis K74.2 Hepatic fibrosis with hepatic sclerosis K74.3 Primary biliary cirrhosis K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis K74.5 Biliary cirrhosis, unspecified K74.60 Unspecified cirrhosis of liver	K72.91	Hepatic failure, unspecified with coma
K73.1 Chronic lobular hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.2 Chronic active hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.8 Other chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.9 Chronic hepatitis, unspecified K74.00 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.01 Hepatic fibrosis, early fibrosis K74.02 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.1 Hepatic sclerosis K74.2 Hepatic fibrosis with hepatic sclerosis K74.3 Primary biliary cirrhosis K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis K74.5 Biliary cirrhosis, unspecified K74.60 Unspecified cirrhosis of liver	K73.0	
K73.2 Chronic active hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.8 Other chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K73.9 Chronic hepatitis, unspecified K74.00 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.01 Hepatic fibrosis, early fibrosis K74.02 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.1 Hepatic sclerosis K74.2 Hepatic fibrosis with hepatic sclerosis K74.3 Primary biliary cirrhosis K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis K74.5 Biliary cirrhosis, unspecified K74.60 Unspecified cirrhosis of liver	K73.1	Chronic lobular hepatitis, not elsewhere classified
K73.9 Chronic hepatitis, unspecified K74.00 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.01 Hepatic fibrosis, early fibrosis K74.02 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.1 Hepatic sclerosis K74.2 Hepatic fibrosis with hepatic sclerosis K74.3 Primary biliary cirrhosis K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis K74.5 Biliary cirrhosis, unspecified K74.60 Unspecified cirrhosis of liver	K73.2	
K73.9 Chronic hepatitis, unspecified K74.00 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.01 Hepatic fibrosis, early fibrosis K74.02 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.1 Hepatic sclerosis K74.2 Hepatic fibrosis with hepatic sclerosis K74.3 Primary biliary cirrhosis K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis K74.5 Biliary cirrhosis, unspecified K74.60 Unspecified cirrhosis of liver	K73.8	Other chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified
K74.00 Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified K74.01 Hepatic fibrosis, early fibrosis K74.02 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.1 Hepatic sclerosis K74.2 Hepatic fibrosis with hepatic sclerosis K74.3 Primary biliary cirrhosis K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis K74.5 Biliary cirrhosis, unspecified K74.60 Unspecified cirrhosis of liver	K73.9	
K74.01 Hepatic fibrosis, early fibrosis K74.02 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.1 Hepatic sclerosis K74.2 Hepatic fibrosis with hepatic sclerosis K74.3 Primary biliary cirrhosis K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis K74.5 Biliary cirrhosis, unspecified K74.60 Unspecified cirrhosis of liver		
K74.02 Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis K74.1 Hepatic sclerosis K74.2 Hepatic fibrosis with hepatic sclerosis K74.3 Primary biliary cirrhosis K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis K74.5 Biliary cirrhosis, unspecified K74.60 Unspecified cirrhosis of liver		
K74.1 Hepatic sclerosis K74.2 Hepatic fibrosis with hepatic sclerosis K74.3 Primary biliary cirrhosis K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis K74.5 Biliary cirrhosis, unspecified K74.60 Unspecified cirrhosis of liver		
K74.2 Hepatic fibrosis with hepatic sclerosis K74.3 Primary biliary cirrhosis K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis K74.5 Biliary cirrhosis, unspecified K74.60 Unspecified cirrhosis of liver		·
K74.3 Primary biliary cirrhosis K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis K74.5 Biliary cirrhosis, unspecified K74.60 Unspecified cirrhosis of liver		l .
K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis K74.5 Biliary cirrhosis, unspecified K74.60 Unspecified cirrhosis of liver		·
K74.5 Biliary cirrhosis, unspecified K74.60 Unspecified cirrhosis of liver		
K74.60 Unspecified cirrhosis of liver		
		'

K75.0	Abscess of liver
K75.4	Autoimmune hepatitis
K75.81	Nonalcoholic steatohepatitis (NASH)
K76.0	Fatty (change of) liver, not elsewhere classified
K76.1	Chronic passive congestion of liver
K76.3	Infarction of liver
K76.5	Hepatic veno-occlusive disease
K76.6	Portal hypertension
K76.81	Hepatopulmonary syndrome
K76.82	Hepatic encephalopathy
K76.89	Other specified diseases of liver
K76.9	Liver disease, unspecified
K77	Liver disorders in diseases classified elsewhere
K80.00	Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.01	Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.10	Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.11	Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.12	Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.13	Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.18	Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.19	Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.20	Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.21	Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.30	Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction
K80.31	Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, with obstruction
K80.32	Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction
K80.33	Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis with obstruction
K80.34	Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction
K80.35	Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction
K80.36	Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction
K80.37	Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction
K80.40	Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction
K80.41	Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction
K80.42	Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.43	Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.44	Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.45	Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.46	Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.47	Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.50	Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.51	Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.60	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction
K80.61	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction
K80.62	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.63	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with acute cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.64	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.65	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.66	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.67	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.70	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct without cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.71	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct without cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.80	Other cholelithiasis without obstruction
K80.81	Other cholelithiasis with obstruction

K81.0	Acute cholecystitis
K81.1	Chronic cholecystitis
K81.2	Acute cholecystitis with chronic cholecystitis
K81.9	Cholecystitis, unspecified
K82.A1	Gangrene of gallbladder in cholecystitis
K82.A2	Perforation of gallbladder in cholecystitis
K82.0	Obstruction of gallbladder
K82.1	Hydrops of gallbladder
K82.2	Perforation of gallbladder
K82.3	Fistula of gallbladder
K82.4	Cholesterolosis of gallbladder
K82.8	Other specified diseases of gallbladder
K82.9	Disease of gallbladder, unspecified
K83.01	Primary sclerosing cholangitis
K83.09	Other cholangitis
K83.1	Obstruction of bile duct
K83.2	Perforation of bile duct
K83.3	Fistula of bile duct
K83.4	Spasm of sphincter of Oddi
K83.5	Biliary cyst
K83.8	Other specified diseases of biliary tract
K83.9	Disease of biliary tract, unspecified
K85.00	Idiopathic acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection
K85.01	Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis
K85.02	Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis
K85.10	Biliary acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection
K85.11	Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis
K85.12	Biliary acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis
K85.20	Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection
K85.21	Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis
K85.22	Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis
K85.30	Drug induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection
K85.31	Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis
K85.32	Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis
K85.80	Other acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection
K85.81	Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis
K85.82	Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis
K85.90	Acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection, unspecified
K85.91	Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified
K85.92	Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified
K86.0	Alcohol-induced chronic pancreatitis
K86.1	
K86.2	Other chronic pancreatitis
	Cyst of pancreas
K86.3	Pseudocyst of pancreas
K86.81	Exocrine pancreatic insufficiency
K86.89	Other specified diseases of pancreas
K86.9	Disease of pancreas, unspecified
K87	Disorders of gallbladder, biliary tract and pancreas in diseases classified elsewhere
K90.49	Malabsorption due to intolerance, not elsewhere classified
K90.821	Short bowel syndrome with colon in continuity
K90.822	Short bowel syndrome without colon in continuity
K90.829	Short bowel syndrome, unspecified
K90.83	Intestinal failure

K90.9	Intestinal malabsorption, unspecified
K90.9	Postsurgical malabsorption, not elsewhere classified
K91.30	Postprocedural intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to partial versus complete
K91.30	Postprocedural intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to partial versus complete  Postprocedural partial intestinal obstruction
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
K91.32	Postprocedural complete intestinal obstruction
K92.0	Hematemesis
K92.1	Melena
K92.2	Gastrointestinal hemorrhage, unspecified
K92.89	Other specified diseases of the digestive system
K92.9	Disease of digestive system, unspecified
K94.00	Colostomy complication, unspecified
K94.01	Colostomy hemorrhage
K94.02	Colostomy infection
K94.03	Colostomy malfunction
K94.09	Other complications of colostomy
K94.10	Enterostomy complication, unspecified
K94.11	Enterostomy hemorrhage
K94.12	Enterostomy infection
K94.13	Enterostomy malfunction
K94.19	Other complications of enterostomy
K94.30	Esophagostomy complications, unspecified
K94.31	Esophagostomy hemorrhage
K94.32	Esophagostomy infection
K94.33	Esophagostomy malfunction
K94.39	Other complications of esophagostomy
L02.211	Cutaneous abscess of abdominal wall
L02.212	Cutaneous abscess of back [any part, except buttock]
L02.213	Cutaneous abscess of chest wall
L02.214	Cutaneous abscess of groin
L02.215	Cutaneous abscess of perineum
L02.216	Cutaneous abscess of umbilicus
L02.219	Cutaneous abscess of trunk, unspecified
L02.91	Cutaneous abscess, unspecified
L03.311	Cellulitis of abdominal wall
L03.311	Cellulitis of back [any part except buttock]
L03.312	Cellulitis of chest wall
L03.314	Cellulitis of groin
L03.315	Cellulitis of perineum
L03.316	Cellulitis of umbilicus
L03.319	Cellulitis of trunk, unspecified
L03.319	Acute lymphangitis of abdominal wall
L03.321	
	Acute lymphangitis of back [any part except buttock]
L03.323	Acute lymphangitis of chest wall
L03.324	Acute lymphangitis of poringum
L03.325	Acute lymphangitis of perineum
L03.326	Acute lymphangitis of trusk upprecified
L03.329	Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified
L03.90	Cellulitis, unspecified
L03.91	Acute lymphangitis, unspecified
L98.3	Eosinophilic cellulitis [Wells]
M30.1	Polyarteritis with lung involvement [Churg-Strauss]
M31.30	Wegener's granulomatosis without renal involvement
M31.31	Wegener's granulomatosis with renal involvement

M31.8	Other specified necrotizing vasculopathies
M31.9	Necrotizing vasculopathy, unspecified
M35.6	Relapsing panniculitis [Weber-Christian]
M46.50	Other infective spondylopathies, site unspecified
M46.51	Other infective spondylopathies, occipito-atlanto-axial region
M46.52	Other infective spondylopathies, cervical region
M46.53	Other infective spondylopathies, cervicothoracic region
M46.54	Other infective spondylopathies, thoracic region
M46.55	Other infective spondylopathies, thoracolumbar region
M46.56	Other infective spondylopathies, lumbar region
M46.57	Other infective spondylopathies, lumbosacral region
M46.58	Other infective spondylopathies, sacral and sacrococcygeal region
M46.59	Other infective spondylopathies, multiple sites in spine
M46.80	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, site unspecified
M46.81	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, occipito-atlanto-axial region
M46.82	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, cervical region
M46.83	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, cervicothoracic region
M46.84	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, thoracic region
M46.85	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, thoracolumbar region
M46.86	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, lumbar region
M46.87	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, lumbosacral region
M46.88	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, sacral and sacrococcygeal region
M46.89	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, multiple sites in spine
M54.5	Low back pain
M54.89	
M54.89	Other dorsalgia
M72.6	Dorsalgia, unspecified
	Necrotizing fasciitis
M79.3	Panniculitis, unspecified
M79.89	Other specified soft tissue disorders
M96.621	Fracture of humerus following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate, right arm
M96.622	Fracture of humerus following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate, left arm
M96.629	Fracture of humerus following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate, unspecified arm
M96.631	Fracture of radius or ulna following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or
1090.031	bone plate, right arm
M96.632	Fracture of radius or ulna following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or
	bone plate, left arm
M96.639	Fracture of radius or ulna following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate, unspecified arm
M96.65	Fracture of pelvis following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate
M96.661	Fracture of femur following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate,
	right leg
M96.662	Fracture of femur following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate,
	left leg
M96.669	Fracture of femur following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate, unspecified leg
M96.671	Fracture of tibia or fibula following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or
	bone plate, right leg
M96.672	Fracture of tibia or fibula following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or
	bone plate, left leg
M96.679	Fracture of tibia or fibula following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or
	bone plate, unspecified leg

M96.69	Fracture of other bone following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate
N10	Acute pyelonephritis
N11.1	Chronic obstructive pyelonephritis
N13.0	Hydronephrosis with ureteropelvic junction obstruction
N13.1	Hydronephrosis with ureteral stricture, not elsewhere classified
N13.2	Hydronephrosis with renal and ureteral calculous obstruction
N13.30	Unspecified hydronephrosis
N13.39	Other hydronephrosis  Other hydronephrosis
N13.4	Hydroureter
N13.4	Crossing vessel and stricture of ureter without hydronephrosis
N13.6	Pyonephrosis
N13.70	Vesicoureteral-reflux, unspecified
N13.71	Vesicoureteral-reflux, drispectified  Vesicoureteral-reflux without reflux nephropathy
N13.71	Vesicoureteral-reflux without reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral
N13.721	Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unliateral
N13.729 N13.731	Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified
	Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral
N13.732	Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, bilateral
N13.739	Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified
N13.8	Other obstructive and reflux uropathy
N13.9	Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified
N15.1	Renal and perinephric abscess
N18.1	Chronic kidney disease, stage 1
N18.2	Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild)
N18.30	Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified
N18.31	Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a
N18.32	Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b
N18.4	Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe)
N18.5	Chronic kidney disease, stage 5
N18.6	End stage renal disease
N18.9	Chronic kidney disease, unspecified
N20.0	Calculus of kidney
N20.1	Calculus of ureter
N20.2	Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter
N20.9	Urinary calculus, unspecified
N21.8	Other lower urinary tract calculus
N21.9	Calculus of lower urinary tract, unspecified
N22	Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere
N23	Unspecified renal colic
N28.0	Ischemia and infarction of kidney
N28.1	Cyst of kidney, acquired
N28.81	Hypertrophy of kidney
N28.82	Megaloureter
N28.83	Nephroptosis
N28.89	Other specified disorders of kidney and ureter
N28.9	Disorder of kidney and ureter, unspecified
N29	Other disorders of kidney and ureter in diseases classified elsewhere
N31.0	Uninhibited neuropathic bladder, not elsewhere classified
N31.1	Reflex neuropathic bladder, not elsewhere classified
N31.2	Flaccid neuropathic bladder, not elsewhere classified
N31.8	Other neuromuscular dysfunction of bladder
N31.9	Neuromuscular dysfunction of bladder, unspecified
N32.0	Bladder-neck obstruction

N32.1	Vesicointestinal fistula
N32.2	Vesical fistula, not elsewhere classified
N32.3	Diverticulum of bladder
N32.81	Overactive bladder
N32.89	Other specified disorders of bladder
N32.9	Bladder disorder, unspecified
N33	Bladder disorders in diseases classified elsewhere
N36.44	Muscular disorders of urethra
N36.9	Urethral disorder, unspecified
N39.0	Urinary tract infection, site not specified
N39.3	Stress incontinence (female) (male)
N39.9	Disorder of urinary system, unspecified
N41.0	Acute prostatitis
N41.1	Chronic prostatitis
N41.2	Abscess of prostate
N41.3	Prostatocystitis
N41.4	Granulomatous prostatitis
N41.8	Other inflammatory diseases of prostate
N41.9	Inflammatory disease of prostate, unspecified
N42.0	Calculus of prostate
N42.1	Congestion and hemorrhage of prostate
N42.30	Unspecified dysplasia of prostate
N42.31	Prostatic intraepithelial neoplasia
N42.32	Atypical small acinar proliferation of prostate
N42.39	Other dysplasia of prostate
N42.81	Prostatodynia syndrome
N42.82	Prostatosis syndrome
N42.89	Other specified disorders of prostate
N42.9	Disorder of prostate, unspecified
N43.40	Spermatocele of epididymis, unspecified
N43.41	Spermatocele of epididymis, single
N43.42	Spermatocele of epididymis, multiple
N44.00	Torsion of testis, unspecified
N44.01	Extravaginal torsion of spermatic cord
N44.02	Intravaginal torsion of spermatic cord
N44.03	Torsion of appendix testis
N44.04	Torsion of appendix epididymis
N44.1	Cyst of tunica albuginea testis
N44.2	Benign cyst of testis
N44.8	Other noninflammatory disorders of the testis
N49.0	Inflammatory disorders of seminal vesicle
N49.1	Inflammatory disorders of spermatic cord, tunica vaginalis and vas deferens
N49.2	Inflammatory disorders of scrotum
N49.3	Fournier gangrene
N49.8	Inflammatory disorders of other specified male genital organs
N49.9	Inflammatory disorder of unspecified male genital organ
N50.0	Atrophy of testis
N50.1	Vascular disorders of male genital organs
N50.3	Cyst of epididymis
N50.811	Right testicular pain
N50.812	Left testicular pain
N50.819	Testicular pain, unspecified
N50.82	Scrotal pain

N50.89	Other specified disorders of the male genital organs
N50.89	Disorder of male genital organs, unspecified
N51	Disorder of male genital organs, unspecified  Disorders of male genital organs in diseases classified elsewhere
N52.35	
N52.36	Erectile dysfunction following radiation therapy  Erectile dysfunction following interstitial seed therapy
N52.37	
	Erectile dysfunction following prostate ablative therapy
N53.11	Retarded ejaculation
N53.12	Painful ejaculation
N53.13	Anejaculatory orgasm
N53.14	Retrograde ejaculation
N53.19	Other ejaculatory dysfunction
N53.8	Other male sexual dysfunction
N53.9	Unspecified male sexual dysfunction
N70.01	Acute salpingitis
N70.02	Acute oophoritis
N70.03	Acute salpingitis and oophoritis
N70.11	Chronic salpingitis
N70.12 N70.13	Chronic cophoritis
	Chronic salpingitis and oophoritis
N70.91	Salpingitis, unspecified
N70.92	Oophoritis, unspecified
N70.93	Salpingitis and oophoritis, unspecified
N71.0	Acute inflammatory disease of uterus
N71.1	Chronic inflammatory disease of uterus
N71.9 N72	Inflammatory disease of uterus, unspecified
N73.0	Inflammatory disease of cervix uteri
N73.0	Acute parametritis and pelvic cellulitis  Chronic parametritis and pelvic cellulitis
N73.1	Unspecified parametritis and pelvic cellulitis
N73.3	Female acute pelvic peritonitis
N73.4	Female chronic pelvic peritonitis
N73.5	Female pelvic peritoritis, unspecified
N73.6	Female pelvic peritoneal adhesions (postinfective)
N73.8	Other specified female pelvic inflammatory diseases
N73.9	Female pelvic inflammatory disease, unspecified
N74	Female pelvic inflammatory disease, unspecified  Female pelvic inflammatory disorders in diseases classified elsewhere
N75.0	Cyst of Bartholin's gland
N75.1	Abscess of Bartholin's gland
N75.8	Other diseases of Bartholin's gland
N75.9	Disease of Bartholin's gland, unspecified
N76.0	Acute vaginitis
N76.1	Subacute and chronic vaginitis
N76.2	Acute vulvitis
N76.3	Subacute and chronic vulvitis
N76.4	Abscess of vulva
N76.5	Ulceration of vagina
N76.6	Ulceration of vulva
N76.81	Mucositis (ulcerative) of vagina and vulva
N76.89	Other specified inflammation of vagina and vulva
N77.0	Ulceration of vulva in diseases classified elsewhere
N77.1	Vaginitis, vulvitis and vulvovaginitis in diseases classified elsewhere
N80.00	Endometriosis of the uterus, unspecified
N80.01	Superficial endometriosis of the uterus
	The state of the s

N80.02	Deep endometriosis of the uterus
N80.03	Adenomyosis of the uterus
N80.101	Endometriosis of right ovary, unspecified depth
N80.101	Endometriosis of light ovary, unspecified depth
N80.102	Endometriosis of left ovary, unspecified depth  Endometriosis of bilateral ovaries, unspecified depth
N80.103	
	Endometriosis of ovary, unspecified side, unspecified depth
N80.111	Superficial endometriosis of right ovary
N80.112	Superficial endometriosis of left ovary
N80.113	Superficial endometriosis of bilateral ovaries
N80.119	Superficial endometriosis of ovary, unspecified ovary
N80.121	Deep endometriosis of right ovary
N80.122	Deep endometriosis of left ovary
N80.123	Deep endometriosis of bilateral ovaries
N80.129	Deep endometriosis of ovary, unspecified ovary
N80.201	Endometriosis of right fallopian tube, unspecified depth
N80.202	Endometriosis of left fallopian tube, unspecified depth
N80.203	Endometriosis of bilateral fallopian tubes, unspecified depth
N80.209	Endometriosis of unspecified fallopian tube, unspecified depth
N80.211	Superficial endometriosis of right fallopian tube
N80.212	Superficial endometriosis of left fallopian tube
N80.213	Superficial endometriosis of bilateral fallopian tubes
N80.219	Superficial endometriosis of unspecified fallopian tube
N80.221	Deep endometriosis of right fallopian tube
N80.222	Deep endometriosis of left fallopian tube
N80.223	Deep endometriosis of bilateral fallopian tubes
N80.229	Deep endometriosis of unspecified fallopian tube
N80.30	Endometriosis of pelvic peritoneum, unspecified
N80.311	Superficial endometriosis of the anterior cul-de-sac
N80.312	Deep endometriosis of the anterior cul-de-sac
N80.319	Endometriosis of the anterior cul-de-sac, unspecified depth
N80.321	Superficial endometriosis of the posterior cul-de-sac
N80.322	Deep endometriosis of the posterior cul-de-sac
N80.329	Endometriosis of the posterior cul-de-sac, unspecified depth
N80.331	Superficial endometriosis of the right pelvic sidewall
N80.332	Superficial endometriosis of the left pelvic sidewall
N80.333	Superficial endometriosis of bilateral pelvic sidewall
N80.339	Superficial endometriosis of pelvic sidewall, unspecified side
N80.341	Deep endometriosis of the right pelvic sidewall
N80.342	Deep endometriosis of the left pelvic sidewall
N80.343	Deep endometriosis of the bilateral pelvic sidewall
N80.349	Deep endometriosis of the pelvic sidewall, unspecified side
N80.351	Endometriosis of the right pelvic sidewall, unspecified depth
N80.352	Endometriosis of the left pelvic sidewall, unspecified depth
N80.353	Endometriosis of bilateral pelvic sidewall, unspecified depth
N80.359	Endometriosis of pelvic sidewall, unspecified side, unspecified depth
N80.361	Superficial endometriosis of the right pelvic brim
N80.362	Superficial endometriosis of the left pelvic brim
N80.363	Superficial endometriosis of bilateral pelvic brim
N80.369	Superficial endometriosis of the pelvic brim, unspecified side
N80.371	Deep endometriosis of the right pelvic brim
N80.372	Deep endometriosis of the left pelvic brim
N80.373	Deep endometriosis of bilateral pelvic brim
N80.379	Deep endometriosis of the pelvic brim, unspecified side

N80.381 Endometriosis of the right pelvic brim, unspecified depth N80.382 Endometriosis of bilateral pelvic brim, unspecified depth N80.383 Endometriosis of bilateral pelvic brim, unspecified depth N80.3891 Endometriosis of the pelvic brim, unspecified depth N80.391 Superficial endometriosis of the pelvic pertinoneum, other specified sites N80.392 Deep endometriosis of the pelvic pertinoneum, other specified sites N80.392 Endometriosis of the pelvic pertinoneum, other specified sites N80.392 Endometriosis of the pelvic pertinoneum, other specified sites, unspecified depth N80.3A1 Superficial endometriosis of the right uterosacral ligament N80.3A2 Superficial endometriosis of the pelvic pertinoneum, other specified sites, unspecified depth N80.3A3 Superficial endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament N80.3B3 Superficial endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament (s). N80.3B1 Deep endometriosis of the right uterosacral ligament N80.3B2 Deep endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament (s). N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament (s). N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament (s). N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament (s). N80.3C2 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (s). N80.3C3 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (s). N80.3C4 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (s). N80.3C5 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (s). N80.3C6 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (s). N80.3C7 Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament (s). N80.3C8 Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament (s). N80.3C9 Endometriosis of the rectum N80.3C9 Endometriosis of the re		
N80.383		Endometriosis of the right pelvic brim, unspecified depth
N80.389   Endometriosis of the pelvic brim, unspecified side, unspecified depth N80.391   Superficial endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites N80.392   Deep endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites N80.399   Endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites N80.342   Superficial endometriosis of the intercacral ligament N80.3A2   Superficial endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament N80.3A2   Superficial endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament N80.3A2   Superficial endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament N80.3A9   Superficial endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament N80.3B1   Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament N80.3B2   Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament N80.3B3   Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament N80.3B3   Deep endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth N80.3C1   Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth N80.3C2   Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth N80.3C3   Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth N80.3C9   Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth N80.3C9   Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina N80.41   Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum with involvement of vagina N80.41   Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum with involvement of vagina N80.51   Superficial endometriosis of the rectum N80.519   Endometriosis of the rectum, unspecified depth N80.519   Deep endometriosis of the rectum, unspecified depth N80.520   Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.521   Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon   N80.522   Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon   N80.532   Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon   N80.533   Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon   N80.541   Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon   N80.551   Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine   N80.551   Superficial endometriosis of the parts of the colon		
N80.391 Superficial endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites N80.392 Deep endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites N80.393 Endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites, unspecified depth N80.3A1 Superficial endometriosis of the fight uterosacral ligament N80.3A2 Superficial endometriosis of the bilateral uterosacral ligament(s) N80.3A3 Superficial endometriosis of the bilateral uterosacral ligament(s) N80.3A9 Superficial endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified side N80.3B1 Deep endometriosis of the night uterosacral ligament N80.3B2 Deep endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s) N80.3B2 Deep endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s) N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified side N80.3C1 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth N80.3C2 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth N80.3C3 Endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth N80.3C3 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified involvement of vagina N80.4D Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina N80.4D Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina N80.4D Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina N80.5D Endometriosis of the rectum N80.512 Deep endometriosis of the rectum N80.513 Superficial endometriosis of the rectum N80.514 Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.525 Deep endometriosis of the rectum N80.531 Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.541 Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.522 Deep endometriosis of the rectum N80.531 Superficial endometriosis of the rectum N80.541 Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.552 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.563 Superficial endometriosis of the papendix N80.549 Endometriosis of the papendix N80.540 Endometriosis of the appendix N80.551 Superficial endometriosis of the papendix N8	N80.383	Endometriosis of bilateral pelvic brim, unspecified depth
N80.392 Deep endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites N80.399 Endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites, unspecified depth N80.3A1 Superficial endometriosis of the light uterosacral ligament N80.3A2 Superficial endometriosis of the light uterosacral ligament N80.3A3 Superficial endometriosis of the blateral uterosacral ligament N80.3A9 Superficial endometriosis of the blateral uterosacral ligament N80.3B1 Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament N80.3B2 Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of biateral uterosacral ligament(s) N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of biateral uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified side N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of liateral uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth N80.3C2 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth N80.3C3 Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth N80.3C9 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified side, unspecified depth N80.40 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina N80.41 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina N80.42 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina N80.510 Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.511 Superficial endometriosis of the rectum N80.512 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.521 Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.522 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.533 Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.540 Superficial endometriosis of the cecum N80.551 Superficial endometriosis of the cecum N80.552 Deep endometriosis of the papendix N80.541 Superficial endometriosis of the papendix N80.553 Endometriosis of the papendix N80.554 Deep endometriosis of the papendix N80.555 Deep endometriosis of the papendix N80.565 Deep endometriosis of the papendix N80.566 Deep endometriosis of bladder	N80.389	
N80.399 Endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites, unspecified depth N80.3A1 Superficial endometriosis of the fight uterosacral ligament N80.3A2 Superficial endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament N80.3A3 Superficial endometriosis of the bilateral uterosacral ligament N80.3A9 Superficial endometriosis of the bilateral uterosacral ligament (Specified side N80.3B1 Deep endometriosis of the injunt uterosacral ligament (Specified side N80.3B2 Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (Specified side N80.3B2 Deep endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament (Specified side N80.3B2 Deep endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament (Specified side N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament (Specified side N80.3C2 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (Unspecified depth N80.3C2 Endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth N80.3C3 Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament (Specified depth N80.3C3 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified involvement of vagina N80.4D Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified involvement of vagina N80.4D Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina N80.4D Endometriosis of intestine, unspecified nivolvement of vagina N80.5D Endometriosis of intestine, unspecified depth N80.5D Endometriosis of the rectum N80.512 Deep endometriosis of the rectum N80.512 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.521 Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.522 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.523 Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.524 Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.525 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.529 Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.539 Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.539 Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.540 Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.541 Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.541 Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid value of the colon N80.541 Superf	N80.391	Superficial endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites
N80.3A1 Superficial endometriosis of the right uterosacral ligament N80.3A2 Superficial endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (S) N80.3A9 Superficial endometriosis of the bilateral uterosacral ligament(s) N80.3B2 Deep endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament (S) N80.3B2 Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (S) N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (S) N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament (S) N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified side (S) N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament (S), unspecified side (S) N80.3C1 Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth (S) N80.3C2 Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth (S) N80.3C3 Endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth (S) N80.3C9 Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth (S) N80.3C9 Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth (S) N80.41 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified involvement of vagina (N80.41 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina (N80.42 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum with involvement of vagina (N80.51 S) N80.511 Superficial endometriosis of the rectum (N80.512 Deep endometriosis of the rectum (N80.513 S) N80.512 Deep endometriosis of the rectum (N80.514 S) N80.529 Endometriosis of the rectum (N80.529 Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon (N80.530 Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon (N80.531 S) N80.542 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon (N80.542 Deep endometriosis of the parts of the colon (N80.543 Endometriosis of the appendix (N80.544 Endometriosis of the appendix (N80.545 Endometriosis of the appendix (N80.546 Endometriosis of the parts of the colon (N80.550 Endometriosis of the small intestine (N80.550 Endometriosis of the small intestine (N80.550 Endo	N80.392	Deep endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites
N80.3A2 Superficial endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (\$) N80.3A9 Superficial endometriosis of the bilateral uterosacral ligament(\$) N80.3A9 Superficial endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(\$), unspecified side N80.3B1 Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament N80.3B2 Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(\$) N80.3B9 Deep endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(\$), unspecified side N80.3C1 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament(\$), unspecified depth N80.3C2 Endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(\$), unspecified depth N80.3C3 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament(\$), unspecified depth N80.3C3 Endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(\$), unspecified depth N80.3C4 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified involvement of vagina N80.4D Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified involvement of vagina N80.41 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum with unvolvement of vagina N80.5D Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum with involvement of vagina N80.5D Endometriosis of intestine, unspecified N80.511 Superficial endometriosis of the rectum N80.512 Deep endometriosis of the rectum N80.513 Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.520 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.521 Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.522 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.530 Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.531 Superficial endometriosis of the appendix N80.542 Deep endometriosis of the cecum N80.543 Deep endometriosis of the cecum N80.544 Superficial endometriosis of the appendix N80.545 Deep endometriosis of the cecum N80.546 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.551 Superficial endometriosis of the parts of the colon N80.552 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.553 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.554 Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.555 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.566 Deep endometriosis of the	N80.399	Endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites, unspecified depth
N80.3A3   Superficial endometriosis of the bilateral uterosacral ligament(s)	N80.3A1	Superficial endometriosis of the right uterosacral ligament
N80.381   Superficial endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament	N80.3A2	Superficial endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament
N80.381   Deep endometriosis of the right uterosacral ligament	N80.3A3	Superficial endometriosis of the bilateral uterosacral ligament(s)
N80.382 Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (s) N80.383 Deep endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s) N80.389 Deep endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified side N80.3C1 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth N80.3C2 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth N80.3C3 Endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth N80.3C9 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified side, unspecified depth N80.3C9 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina N80.40 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina N80.41 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum with involvement of vagina N80.42 Endometriosis of intestine, unspecified N80.50 Endometriosis of intestine, unspecified N80.51 Superficial endometriosis of the rectum N80.512 Deep endometriosis of the rectum N80.513 Endometriosis of the rectum, unspecified depth N80.520 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.520 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.521 Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.522 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.533 Endometriosis of the cecum N80.534 Superficial endometriosis of the cecum N80.545 Deep endometriosis of the appendix N80.540 Deep endometriosis of the appendix N80.541 Superficial endometriosis of the appendix N80.542 Deep endometriosis of the appendix N80.543 Endometriosis of the appendix N80.544 Endometriosis of the parts of the colon N80.555 Deep endometriosis of the small intestine N80.560 Deep endometriosis of the small intestine N80.561 Superficial endometriosis of the parts of the colon N80.562 Deep endometriosis of bladder N80.663 Deep endometriosis of bladder N80.664 Superficial endometriosis of bladder N80.665 Deep endometriosis of bladder N80.666 Deep endometriosis of bladder N80.667 Deep endometriosis of bladder N80.668 Deep endometriosis of bladder N80.669 Deep endometriosis of bladder N80.660 Deep endometriosis of bladder	N80.3A9	Superficial endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified side
N80.3B3   Deep endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s)	N80.3B1	Deep endometriosis of the right uterosacral ligament
N80.3B9 Deep endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified side N80.3C1 Endometriosis of the right uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth N80.3C2 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth N80.3C3 Endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth N80.3C9 Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth N80.40 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified involvement of vagina N80.41 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina N80.42 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum with involvement of vagina N80.51 Endometriosis of intestine, unspecified N80.511 Superficial endometriosis of the rectum N80.512 Deep endometriosis of the rectum N80.513 Endometriosis of the rectum, unspecified depth N80.521 Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.522 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.523 Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.532 Deep endometriosis of the cecum N80.533 Endometriosis of the cecum N80.534 Superficial endometriosis of the cecum N80.545 Superficial endometriosis of the appendix N80.540 Deep endometriosis of the appendix N80.541 Superficial endometriosis of the appendix N80.542 Deep endometriosis of the appendix N80.543 Deep endometriosis of the appendix N80.544 Deep endometriosis of the appendix N80.545 Superficial endometriosis of the parts of the colon N80.550 Deep endometriosis of the parts of the colon N80.551 Superficial endometriosis of the rest parts of the colon N80.552 Deep endometriosis of the small intestine N80.563 Deep endometriosis of the small intestine N80.564 Endometriosis of the small intestine N80.565 Deep endometriosis of the small intestine N80.566 Deep endometriosis of the small intestine N80.567 Deep endometriosis of the small intestine N80.568 Endometriosis of the small intestine N80.569 Endometriosis of the small intestine N80.560 Deep endometriosis of biladder N80.661 Deep endometriosis of biladder N80.662 Deep endometriosis of biladder N80.663 Deep endometriosis of left u	N80.3B2	Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament
N80.3C1 Endometriosis of the right uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth N80.3C2 Endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth N80.3C3 Endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth N80.3C9 Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth N80.40 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified involvement of vagina N80.41 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina N80.42 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum with involvement of vagina N80.50 Endometriosis of intestine, unspecified N80.51 Superficial endometriosis of the rectum N80.51 Superficial endometriosis of the rectum N80.512 Deep endometriosis of the rectum, unspecified depth N80.521 Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.522 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.523 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.531 Superficial endometriosis of the cecum N80.532 Deep endometriosis of the cecum N80.533 Superficial endometriosis of the cecum N80.530 Endometriosis of the cecum N80.541 Superficial endometriosis of the appendix Deep endometriosis of the appendix Deep endometriosis of the appendix N80.542 Deep endometriosis of the appendix Deep endometriosis of the appendix N80.543 Superficial endometriosis of the parts of the colon N80.551 Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon N80.552 Deep endometriosis of the parts of the colon N80.551 Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon N80.552 Deep endometriosis of the small intestine N80.563 Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine N80.564 Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine N80.565 Deep endometriosis of the small intestine N80.566 Superficial endometriosis of bladder N80.675 Deep endometriosis of bladder N80.680 Deep endometriosis of bladder N80.681 Superficial endometriosis of bladder N80.682 Deep endometriosis of bladder N80.683 Deep endometriosis of light ureter N80.683 Deep endometriosis of bladeral ureters N80.685 Deep endometriosis of bladeral ureters N80.685 Dee	N80.3B3	Deep endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s)
N80.3C2         Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth           N80.3C3         Endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth           N80.3C9         Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified side, unspecified depth           N80.40         Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified involvement of vagina           N80.41         Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina           N80.52         Endometriosis of intestine, unspecified           N80.511         Superficial endometriosis of the rectum           N80.512         Deep endometriosis of the rectum           N80.513         Superficial endometriosis of the rectum           N80.521         Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon           N80.522         Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon           N80.523         Superficial endometriosis of the cecum           N80.531         Superficial endometriosis of the cecum           N80.532         Deep endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depth           N80.541         Superficial endometriosis of the appendix           N80.542         Deep endometriosis of the papendix           N80.543         Endometriosis of the appendix           N80.544         Deep endometriosis of the papendix, unspecified depth           N80.552         Deep endometrios	N80.3B9	Deep endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified side
N80.3C3 Endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth N80.3C9 Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified side, unspecified depth N80.40 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified involvement of vagina N80.41 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina N80.42 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum with involvement of vagina N80.50 Endometriosis of intestine, unspecified N80.511 Superficial endometriosis of the rectum N80.512 Deep endometriosis of the rectum, unspecified depth N80.513 Endometriosis of the rectum, unspecified depth N80.521 Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.522 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.529 Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.531 Superficial endometriosis of the cecum N80.531 Superficial endometriosis of the cecum N80.532 Deep endometriosis of the cecum N80.533 Endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depth N80.530 Endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depth N80.541 Superficial endometriosis of the appendix N80.542 Deep endometriosis of the appendix N80.543 Endometriosis of the appendix N80.544 Deep endometriosis of the parts of the colon N80.555 Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon N80.556 Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon N80.559 Endometriosis of other parts of the colon N80.561 Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine N80.562 Deep endometriosis of the small intestine N80.563 Endometriosis of the small intestine N80.564 Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine N80.565 Deep endometriosis of the small intestine N80.566 Endometriosis of the small intestine N80.567 Endometriosis of the small intestine N80.568 Endometriosis of the small intestine N80.569 Endometriosis of the small intestine N80.560 Endometriosis of the small intestine N80.561 Superficial endometriosis of right ureter N80.662 Deep endometriosis of left ureter N80.663 Superficial endometriosis of left ureter N80.664 Superficial endometriosis of left ureter N80.665 Deep endometrios	N80.3C1	Endometriosis of the right uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth
N80.3C9         Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified side, unspecified depth           N80.40         Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified involvement of vagina           N80.41         Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina           N80.42         Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum with involvement of vagina           N80.50         Endometriosis of intestine, unspecified           N80.511         Superficial endometriosis of the rectum           N80.512         Deep endometriosis of the rectum, unspecified depth           N80.521         Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon           N80.522         Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon           N80.533         Superficial endometriosis of the cecum           N80.534         Superficial endometriosis of the cecum           N80.535         Deep endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depth           N80.541         Superficial endometriosis of the appendix           N80.542         Deep endometriosis of the appendix           N80.543         Endometriosis of the appendix, unspecified depth           N80.544         Superficial endometriosis of ther parts of the colon           N80.559         Endometriosis of the parts of the colon, unspecified depth           N80.569         Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depth           N80.569	N80.3C2	Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth
N80.40         Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified involvement of vagina           N80.41         Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina           N80.42         Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum with involvement of vagina           N80.50         Endometriosis of intestine, unspecified           N80.511         Superficial endometriosis of the rectum           N80.512         Deep endometriosis of the rectum           N80.519         Endometriosis of the rectum           N80.521         Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon           N80.522         Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon           N80.523         Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon, unspecified depth           N80.531         Superficial endometriosis of the cecum           N80.532         Deep endometriosis of the cecum           N80.533         Endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depth           N80.541         Superficial endometriosis of the appendix           N80.542         Deep endometriosis of the appendix           N80.543         Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon           N80.554         Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon           N80.555         Deep endometriosis of ther parts of the colon           N80.561         Superficial endometriosis of intestine	N80.3C3	Endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth
N80.40         Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified involvement of vagina           N80.41         Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina           N80.42         Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum with involvement of vagina           N80.50         Endometriosis of intestine, unspecified           N80.511         Superficial endometriosis of the rectum           N80.512         Deep endometriosis of the rectum           N80.513         Endometriosis of the rectum, unspecified depth           N80.521         Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon           N80.522         Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon           N80.523         Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon, unspecified depth           N80.531         Superficial endometriosis of the cecum           N80.532         Deep endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depth           N80.533         Endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depth           N80.541         Superficial endometriosis of the appendix           N80.542         Deep endometriosis of the appendix, unspecified depth           N80.553         Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon           N80.554         Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon           N80.555         Deep endometriosis of the small intestine           N80.560         Superficial endome	N80.3C9	Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified side, unspecified depth
N80.42       Endometriosis of intestine, unspecified         N80.50       Endometriosis of intestine, unspecified         N80.511       Superficial endometriosis of the rectum         N80.512       Deep endometriosis of the rectum, unspecified depth         N80.519       Endometriosis of the rectum, unspecified depth         N80.521       Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon         N80.522       Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon, unspecified depth         N80.531       Superficial endometriosis of the cecum         N80.532       Deep endometriosis of the cecum         N80.533       Endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depth         N80.541       Superficial endometriosis of the appendix         N80.542       Deep endometriosis of the appendix         N80.543       Superficial endometriosis of the appendix         N80.545       Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon         N80.551       Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon         N80.552       Deep endometriosis of the small intestine         N80.561       Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine         N80.562       Deep endometriosis of the small intestine         N80.669       Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depth         N80.A0       Endometriosis of bladder unspecified depth	N80.40	Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified involvement of vagina
N80.50       Endometriosis of intestine, unspecified         N80.511       Superficial endometriosis of the rectum         N80.512       Deep endometriosis of the rectum, unspecified depth         N80.521       Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon         N80.522       Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon         N80.529       Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon, unspecified depth         N80.531       Superficial endometriosis of the cecum         N80.532       Deep endometriosis of the cecum         N80.539       Endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depth         N80.541       Superficial endometriosis of the appendix         N80.542       Deep endometriosis of the appendix         N80.543       Endometriosis of the appendix, unspecified depth         N80.544       Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colon         N80.551       Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon         N80.552       Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colon, unspecified depth         N80.559       Endometriosis of other parts of the small intestine         N80.561       Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine         N80.562       Deep endometriosis of bladder         N80.A0       Endometriosis of bladder unspecified depth         N80.A1       Superficial endometriosis of left ureter	N80.41	Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina
N80.511       Superficial endometriosis of the rectum         N80.512       Deep endometriosis of the rectum, unspecified depth         N80.519       Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon         N80.521       Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon         N80.522       Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon, unspecified depth         N80.531       Superficial endometriosis of the cecum         N80.532       Deep endometriosis of the cecum         N80.539       Endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depth         N80.541       Superficial endometriosis of the appendix         N80.542       Deep endometriosis of the appendix         N80.543       Endometriosis of the appendix unspecified depth         N80.544       Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colon         N80.555       Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon         N80.551       Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine         N80.562       Deep endometriosis of the small intestine         N80.563       Endometriosis of the small intestine         N80.569       Endometriosis of bladder         N80.A0       Endometriosis of bladder         N80.A1       Superficial endometriosis of left ureter         N80.A2       Deep endometriosis of left ureter         N80.A3       Superficial endometriosis o	N80.42	Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum with involvement of vagina
N80.512       Deep endometriosis of the rectum         N80.519       Endometriosis of the rectum, unspecified depth         N80.521       Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon         N80.522       Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon         N80.531       Superficial endometriosis of the cecum         N80.532       Deep endometriosis of the cecum         N80.539       Endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depth         N80.539       Endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depth         N80.541       Superficial endometriosis of the appendix         N80.542       Deep endometriosis of the appendix         N80.549       Endometriosis of other parts of the colon         N80.551       Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon         N80.552       Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colon, unspecified depth         N80.559       Endometriosis of the small intestine         N80.561       Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine         N80.562       Deep endometriosis of the small intestine         N80.563       Endometriosis of bladder         N80.40       Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depth         N80.A1       Superficial endometriosis of right ureter         N80.A2       Deep endometriosis of bladder         N80.A42       Superficial endom	N80.50	Endometriosis of intestine, unspecified
N80.519       Endometriosis of the rectum, unspecified depth         N80.521       Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon         N80.529       Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon, unspecified depth         N80.529       Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon, unspecified depth         N80.531       Superficial endometriosis of the cecum         N80.532       Deep endometriosis of the cecum         N80.539       Endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depth         N80.541       Superficial endometriosis of the appendix         N80.542       Deep endometriosis of the appendix         N80.549       Endometriosis of the appendix, unspecified depth         N80.551       Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon         N80.552       Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colon         N80.559       Endometriosis of the small intestine         N80.561       Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine         N80.562       Deep endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depth         N80.A0       Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depth         N80.A1       Superficial endometriosis of bladder         N80.A2       Deep endometriosis of bladder         N80.A41       Superficial endometriosis of ight ureter         N80.A42       Superficial endometriosis of bilateral ureters	N80.511	Superficial endometriosis of the rectum
N80.521       Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon         N80.522       Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon         N80.529       Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon, unspecified depth         N80.531       Superficial endometriosis of the cecum         N80.532       Deep endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depth         N80.533       Endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depth         N80.541       Superficial endometriosis of the appendix         N80.542       Deep endometriosis of the appendix, unspecified depth         N80.549       Endometriosis of the appendix, unspecified depth         N80.551       Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon         N80.552       Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colon, unspecified depth         N80.559       Endometriosis of other parts of the small intestine         N80.561       Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine         N80.562       Deep endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depth         N80.69       Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depth         N80.A0       Endometriosis of bladder         N80.A1       Superficial endometriosis of bladder         N80.A2       Deep endometriosis of bladder         N80.A3       Superficial endometriosis of blader         N80.A42       Superficial endometriosis of unspecifi	N80.512	Deep endometriosis of the rectum
N80.522 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.529 Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon, unspecified depth N80.531 Superficial endometriosis of the cecum N80.532 Deep endometriosis of the cecum N80.539 Endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depth N80.541 Superficial endometriosis of the appendix N80.542 Deep endometriosis of the appendix N80.543 Endometriosis of the appendix N80.544 Endometriosis of the appendix, unspecified depth N80.551 Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon N80.552 Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colon N80.559 Endometriosis of other parts of the colon, unspecified depth N80.561 Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine N80.562 Deep endometriosis of the small intestine N80.569 Endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depth N80.A0 Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depth N80.A1 Superficial endometriosis of bladder N80.A2 Deep endometriosis of bladder N80.A41 Superficial endometriosis of right ureter N80.A42 Superficial endometriosis of left ureter N80.A43 Superficial endometriosis of unspecified ureter N80.A49 Superficial endometriosis of unspecified ureter N80.A50 Deep endometriosis of light ureter N80.A51 Deep endometriosis of bilateral ureters N80.A52 Deep endometriosis of bilateral ureters N80.A53 Deep endometriosis of bilateral ureters N80.A59 Deep endometriosis of unspecified ureter	N80.519	Endometriosis of the rectum, unspecified depth
N80.529Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon, unspecified depthN80.531Superficial endometriosis of the cecumN80.532Deep endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depthN80.539Endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depthN80.541Superficial endometriosis of the appendixN80.542Deep endometriosis of the appendixN80.549Endometriosis of the appendix, unspecified depthN80.551Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colonN80.552Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colonN80.559Endometriosis of the small intestineN80.561Superficial endometriosis of the small intestineN80.562Deep endometriosis of the small intestineN80.569Endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depthN80.A0Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depthN80.A1Superficial endometriosis of bladderN80.A2Deep endometriosis of bladderN80.A41Superficial endometriosis of right ureterN80.A42Superficial endometriosis of left ureterN80.A43Superficial endometriosis of unspecified ureterN80.A49Superficial endometriosis of unspecified ureterN80.A51Deep endometriosis of left ureterN80.A52Deep endometriosis of bilateral uretersN80.A59Deep endometriosis of unspecified ureter	N80.521	Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon
N80.531       Superficial endometriosis of the cecum         N80.532       Deep endometriosis of the cecum         N80.539       Endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depth         N80.541       Superficial endometriosis of the appendix         N80.542       Deep endometriosis of the appendix         N80.549       Endometriosis of the appendix, unspecified depth         N80.551       Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon         N80.552       Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colon         N80.559       Endometriosis of other parts of the colon, unspecified depth         N80.561       Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine         N80.562       Deep endometriosis of the small intestine         N80.569       Endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depth         N80.A0       Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depth         N80.A1       Superficial endometriosis of bladder         N80.A2       Deep endometriosis of bladder         N80.A41       Superficial endometriosis of right ureter         N80.A42       Superficial endometriosis of blateral ureters         N80.A43       Superficial endometriosis of unspecified ureter         N80.A51       Deep endometriosis of left ureter         N80.A52       Deep endometriosis of bilateral ureters         N80.A	N80.522	Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon
N80.532Deep endometriosis of the cecumN80.539Endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depthN80.541Superficial endometriosis of the appendixN80.542Deep endometriosis of the appendix, unspecified depthN80.549Endometriosis of the appendix, unspecified depthN80.551Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colonN80.552Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colonN80.559Endometriosis of other parts of the colon, unspecified depthN80.561Superficial endometriosis of the small intestineN80.562Deep endometriosis of the small intestineN80.569Endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depthN80.A0Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depthN80.A1Superficial endometriosis of bladderN80.A2Deep endometriosis of bladderN80.A41Superficial endometriosis of left ureterN80.A42Superficial endometriosis of left ureterN80.A43Superficial endometriosis of bilateral uretersN80.A49Superficial endometriosis of unspecified ureterN80.A51Deep endometriosis of left ureterN80.A52Deep endometriosis of bilateral uretersN80.A53Deep endometriosis of unspecified ureter	N80.529	Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon, unspecified depth
N80.539Endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depthN80.541Superficial endometriosis of the appendixN80.542Deep endometriosis of the appendixN80.549Endometriosis of the appendix, unspecified depthN80.551Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colonN80.552Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colonN80.559Endometriosis of other parts of the colon, unspecified depthN80.561Superficial endometriosis of the small intestineN80.562Deep endometriosis of the small intestineN80.569Endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depthN80.A0Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depthN80.A1Superficial endometriosis of bladderN80.A2Deep endometriosis of bladderN80.A41Superficial endometriosis of right ureterN80.A42Superficial endometriosis of left ureterN80.A43Superficial endometriosis of bilateral uretersN80.A49Superficial endometriosis of unspecified ureterN80.A51Deep endometriosis of left ureterN80.A52Deep endometriosis of bilateral uretersN80.A53Deep endometriosis of unspecified ureter	N80.531	Superficial endometriosis of the cecum
N80.541Superficial endometriosis of the appendixN80.542Deep endometriosis of the appendixN80.549Endometriosis of the appendix, unspecified depthN80.551Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colonN80.552Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colon, unspecified depthN80.559Endometriosis of other parts of the colon, unspecified depthN80.561Superficial endometriosis of the small intestineN80.562Deep endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depthN80.569Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depthN80.A0Endometriosis of bladderN80.A1Superficial endometriosis of bladderN80.A2Deep endometriosis of bladderN80.A41Superficial endometriosis of right ureterN80.A42Superficial endometriosis of left ureterN80.A43Superficial endometriosis of bilateral uretersN80.A49Superficial endometriosis of unspecified ureterN80.A51Deep endometriosis of left ureterN80.A52Deep endometriosis of bilateral uretersN80.A59Deep endometriosis of unspecified ureter	N80.532	Deep endometriosis of the cecum
N80.542Deep endometriosis of the appendixN80.549Endometriosis of the appendix, unspecified depthN80.551Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colonN80.552Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colonN80.559Endometriosis of other parts of the colon, unspecified depthN80.561Superficial endometriosis of the small intestineN80.562Deep endometriosis of the small intestineN80.569Endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depthN80.A0Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depthN80.A1Superficial endometriosis of bladderN80.A2Deep endometriosis of bladderN80.A41Superficial endometriosis of right ureterN80.A42Superficial endometriosis of left ureterN80.A43Superficial endometriosis of bilateral uretersN80.A49Superficial endometriosis of right ureterN80.A51Deep endometriosis of left ureterN80.A52Deep endometriosis of bilateral uretersN80.A53Deep endometriosis of unspecified ureterN80.A59Deep endometriosis of unspecified ureter	N80.539	Endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depth
N80.549 Endometriosis of the appendix, unspecified depth N80.551 Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon N80.552 Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colon N80.559 Endometriosis of other parts of the colon, unspecified depth N80.561 Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine N80.562 Deep endometriosis of the small intestine N80.569 Endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depth N80.A0 Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depth N80.A1 Superficial endometriosis of bladder N80.A2 Deep endometriosis of bladder N80.A41 Superficial endometriosis of right ureter N80.A42 Superficial endometriosis of left ureter N80.A43 Superficial endometriosis of bilateral ureters N80.A49 Superficial endometriosis of unspecified ureter N80.A51 Deep endometriosis of left ureter N80.A52 Deep endometriosis of left ureter N80.A53 Deep endometriosis of bilateral ureters N80.A59 Deep endometriosis of unspecified ureter	N80.541	Superficial endometriosis of the appendix
N80.551Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colonN80.552Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colonN80.559Endometriosis of other parts of the colon, unspecified depthN80.561Superficial endometriosis of the small intestineN80.562Deep endometriosis of the small intestineN80.569Endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depthN80.A0Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depthN80.A1Superficial endometriosis of bladderN80.A2Deep endometriosis of bladderN80.A41Superficial endometriosis of right ureterN80.A42Superficial endometriosis of left ureterN80.A43Superficial endometriosis of bilateral uretersN80.A49Superficial endometriosis of unspecified ureterN80.A51Deep endometriosis of left ureterN80.A52Deep endometriosis of bilateral uretersN80.A53Deep endometriosis of unspecified ureterN80.A59Deep endometriosis of unspecified ureter	N80.542	Deep endometriosis of the appendix
N80.552Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colonN80.559Endometriosis of other parts of the colon, unspecified depthN80.561Superficial endometriosis of the small intestineN80.562Deep endometriosis of the small intestineN80.569Endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depthN80.A0Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depthN80.A1Superficial endometriosis of bladderN80.A2Deep endometriosis of bladderN80.A41Superficial endometriosis of right ureterN80.A42Superficial endometriosis of left ureterN80.A43Superficial endometriosis of bilateral uretersN80.A49Superficial endometriosis of unspecified ureterN80.A51Deep endometriosis of right ureterN80.A52Deep endometriosis of left ureterN80.A53Deep endometriosis of unspecified ureterN80.A59Deep endometriosis of unspecified ureter	N80.549	Endometriosis of the appendix, unspecified depth
N80.559 Endometriosis of other parts of the colon, unspecified depth N80.561 Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine N80.562 Deep endometriosis of the small intestine N80.569 Endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depth N80.A0 Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depth N80.A1 Superficial endometriosis of bladder N80.A2 Deep endometriosis of bladder N80.A41 Superficial endometriosis of right ureter N80.A42 Superficial endometriosis of left ureter N80.A43 Superficial endometriosis of bilateral ureters N80.A49 Superficial endometriosis of unspecified ureter N80.A51 Deep endometriosis of right ureter N80.A52 Deep endometriosis of left ureter N80.A53 Deep endometriosis of bilateral ureters N80.A59 Deep endometriosis of unspecified ureter	N80.551	Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon
N80.561 Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine N80.562 Deep endometriosis of the small intestine N80.569 Endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depth N80.A0 Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depth N80.A1 Superficial endometriosis of bladder N80.A2 Deep endometriosis of bladder N80.A41 Superficial endometriosis of right ureter N80.A42 Superficial endometriosis of left ureter N80.A43 Superficial endometriosis of bilateral ureters N80.A49 Superficial endometriosis of unspecified ureter N80.A51 Deep endometriosis of right ureter N80.A52 Deep endometriosis of bilateral ureters N80.A53 Deep endometriosis of bilateral ureters N80.A59 Deep endometriosis of unspecified ureter	N80.552	Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colon
N80.562 Deep endometriosis of the small intestine N80.569 Endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depth N80.A0 Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depth N80.A1 Superficial endometriosis of bladder N80.A2 Deep endometriosis of bladder N80.A41 Superficial endometriosis of right ureter N80.A42 Superficial endometriosis of left ureter N80.A43 Superficial endometriosis of bilateral ureters N80.A49 Superficial endometriosis of unspecified ureter N80.A51 Deep endometriosis of right ureter N80.A52 Deep endometriosis of left ureter N80.A53 Deep endometriosis of bilateral ureters N80.A59 Deep endometriosis of unspecified ureter	N80.559	Endometriosis of other parts of the colon, unspecified depth
N80.569 Endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depth  N80.A0 Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depth  N80.A1 Superficial endometriosis of bladder  N80.A2 Deep endometriosis of bladder  N80.A41 Superficial endometriosis of right ureter  N80.A42 Superficial endometriosis of left ureter  N80.A43 Superficial endometriosis of bilateral ureters  N80.A49 Superficial endometriosis of unspecified ureter  N80.A51 Deep endometriosis of right ureter  N80.A52 Deep endometriosis of left ureter  N80.A53 Deep endometriosis of unspecified ureters  N80.A59 Deep endometriosis of unspecified ureter	N80.561	Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine
N80.A0 Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depth N80.A1 Superficial endometriosis of bladder N80.A2 Deep endometriosis of bladder N80.A41 Superficial endometriosis of right ureter N80.A42 Superficial endometriosis of left ureter N80.A43 Superficial endometriosis of bilateral ureters N80.A49 Superficial endometriosis of unspecified ureter N80.A51 Deep endometriosis of right ureter N80.A52 Deep endometriosis of left ureter N80.A53 Deep endometriosis of unspecified ureters N80.A59 Deep endometriosis of unspecified ureter	N80.562	Deep endometriosis of the small intestine
N80.A1 Superficial endometriosis of bladder N80.A2 Deep endometriosis of bladder N80.A41 Superficial endometriosis of right ureter N80.A42 Superficial endometriosis of left ureter N80.A43 Superficial endometriosis of bilateral ureters N80.A49 Superficial endometriosis of unspecified ureter N80.A51 Deep endometriosis of right ureter N80.A52 Deep endometriosis of left ureter N80.A53 Deep endometriosis of bilateral ureters N80.A59 Deep endometriosis of unspecified ureter	N80.569	Endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depth
N80.A2Deep endometriosis of bladderN80.A41Superficial endometriosis of right ureterN80.A42Superficial endometriosis of left ureterN80.A43Superficial endometriosis of bilateral uretersN80.A49Superficial endometriosis of unspecified ureterN80.A51Deep endometriosis of right ureterN80.A52Deep endometriosis of left ureterN80.A53Deep endometriosis of bilateral uretersN80.A59Deep endometriosis of unspecified ureter	N80.A0	Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depth
N80.A41 Superficial endometriosis of right ureter  N80.A42 Superficial endometriosis of left ureter  N80.A43 Superficial endometriosis of bilateral ureters  N80.A49 Superficial endometriosis of unspecified ureter  N80.A51 Deep endometriosis of right ureter  N80.A52 Deep endometriosis of left ureter  N80.A53 Deep endometriosis of bilateral ureters  N80.A59 Deep endometriosis of unspecified ureter	N80.A1	Superficial endometriosis of bladder
N80.A42Superficial endometriosis of left ureterN80.A43Superficial endometriosis of bilateral uretersN80.A49Superficial endometriosis of unspecified ureterN80.A51Deep endometriosis of right ureterN80.A52Deep endometriosis of left ureterN80.A53Deep endometriosis of bilateral uretersN80.A59Deep endometriosis of unspecified ureter	N80.A2	Deep endometriosis of bladder
N80.A43Superficial endometriosis of bilateral uretersN80.A49Superficial endometriosis of unspecified ureterN80.A51Deep endometriosis of right ureterN80.A52Deep endometriosis of left ureterN80.A53Deep endometriosis of bilateral uretersN80.A59Deep endometriosis of unspecified ureter	N80.A41	Superficial endometriosis of right ureter
N80.A49 Superficial endometriosis of unspecified ureter N80.A51 Deep endometriosis of right ureter N80.A52 Deep endometriosis of left ureter N80.A53 Deep endometriosis of bilateral ureters N80.A59 Deep endometriosis of unspecified ureter	N80.A42	Superficial endometriosis of left ureter
N80.A51 Deep endometriosis of right ureter N80.A52 Deep endometriosis of left ureter N80.A53 Deep endometriosis of bilateral ureters N80.A59 Deep endometriosis of unspecified ureter	N80.A43	Superficial endometriosis of bilateral ureters
N80.A52 Deep endometriosis of left ureter N80.A53 Deep endometriosis of bilateral ureters N80.A59 Deep endometriosis of unspecified ureter	N80.A49	Superficial endometriosis of unspecified ureter
N80.A53 Deep endometriosis of bilateral ureters N80.A59 Deep endometriosis of unspecified ureter	N80.A51	Deep endometriosis of right ureter
N80.A59 Deep endometriosis of unspecified ureter	N80.A52	Deep endometriosis of left ureter
	N80.A53	Deep endometriosis of bilateral ureters
N80.A61 Endometriosis of right ureter, unspecified depth		Deep endometriosis of unspecified ureter
	N80.A61	Endometriosis of right ureter, unspecified depth

NIOO ACO	For deposition in all left contains common officed depote
N80.A62	Endometriosis of left ureter, unspecified depth
N80.A63	Endometriosis of bilateral ureters, unspecified depth
N80.A69	Endometriosis of unspecified ureter, unspecified depth
N80.B1	Endometriosis of pleura
N80.B2	Endometriosis of lung
N80.B31	Superficial endometriosis of diaphragm
N80.B32	Deep endometriosis of diaphragm
N80.B39	Endometriosis of diaphragm, unspecified depth
N80.B4	Endometriosis of the pericardial space
N80.B5	Endometriosis of the mediastinal space
N80.B6	Endometriosis of cardiothoracic space
N80.C0	Endometriosis of the abdomen, unspecified
N80.C10	Endometriosis of the anterior abdominal wall, subcutaneous tissue
N80.C11	Endometriosis of the anterior abdominal wall, fascia and muscular layers
N80.C19	Endometriosis of the anterior abdominal wall, unspecified depth
N80.C2	Endometriosis of the umbilicus
N80.C3	Endometriosis of the inguinal canal
N80.C4	Endometriosis of extra-pelvic abdominal peritoneum
N80.C9	Endometriosis of other site of abdomen
N80.D0	Endometriosis of the pelvic nerves, unspecified
N80.D1	Endometriosis of the sacral splanchnic nerves
N80.D2	Endometriosis of the sacral nerve roots
N80.D3	Endometriosis of the obturator nerve
N80.D4	Endometriosis of the sciatic nerve
N80.D5	Endometriosis of the pudendal nerve
N80.D6	Endometriosis of the femoral nerve
N80.D9	Endometriosis of other pelvic nerve
N80.6	Endometriosis in cutaneous scar
N80.8	Other endometriosis
N80.9	Endometriosis, unspecified
N81.0	Urethrocele
N81.10	Cystocele, unspecified
N81.11	Cystocele, midline
N81.12	Cystocele, lateral
N81.2	Incomplete uterovaginal prolapse
N81.3	Complete uterovaginal prolapse
N81.4	Uterovaginal prolapse, unspecified
N81.5	Vaginal enterocele  Rectocele
N81.6	
N81.81	Perineocele
N81.82	Incompetence or weakening of pubocervical tissue
N81.83	Incompetence or weakening of rectovaginal tissue
N81.84	Pelvic muscle wasting
N81.85	Cervical stump prolapse
N81.89	Other female genital prolapse
N81.9	Female genital prolapse, unspecified
N82.0	Vesicovaginal fistula
N82.1	Other female urinary-genital tract fistulae
N82.2	Fistula of vagina to small intestine
N82.3	Fistula of vagina to large intestine
N82.4	Other female intestinal-genital tract fistulae
N82.5	Female genital tract-skin fistulae
N82.8	Other female genital tract fistulae

N82.9	Female genital tract fistula, unspecified
N83.00	Follicular cyst of ovary, unspecified side
N83.01	Follicular cyst of right ovary
N83.02	Follicular cyst of left ovary
N83.10	Corpus luteum cyst of ovary, unspecified side
N83.11	Corpus luteum cyst of right ovary
N83.12	Corpus luteum cyst of left ovary
N83.201	Unspecified ovarian cyst, right side
N83.202	Unspecified ovarian cyst, left side
N83.209	Unspecified ovarian cyst, left side  Unspecified ovarian cyst, unspecified side
N83.291	Other ovarian cyst, right side
N83.292	Other ovarian cyst, left side
N83.299	Other ovarian cyst, unspecified side
N83.311	Acquired atrophy of right ovary
N83.312	Acquired atrophy of light ovary
N83.319	Acquired atrophy of left ovary  Acquired atrophy of ovary, unspecified side
N83.321	Acquired atrophy of ovary, unspecified side  Acquired atrophy of right fallopian tube
N83.322	Acquired atrophy of light fallopian tube  Acquired atrophy of left fallopian tube
N83.329	Acquired attophy of felt fallopian tube  Acquired attophy of fallopian tube, unspecified side
N83.331	Acquired atrophy of right ovary and fallopian tube
N83.332	Acquired atrophy of light ovary and fallopian tube
N83.339	Acquired atrophy of left ovary and fallopian tube, unspecified side
N83.40	Prolapse and hernia of ovary and fallopian tube, unspecified side
N83.41	Prolapse and hernia of ovary and fallopian tube
N83.42	Prolapse and hernia of left ovary and fallopian tube
N83.511	Torsion of right ovary and ovarian pedicle
N83.511	Torsion of left ovary and ovarian pedicle
N83.512	Torsion of ovary and ovarian pedicle, unspecified side
N83.521	Torsion of right fallopian tube
N83.522	Torsion of left fallopian tube
N83.529	Torsion of fallopian tube, unspecified side
N83.53	Torsion of ovary, ovarian pedicle and fallopian tube
N83.6	Hematosalpinx
N83.7	Hematoma of broad ligament
N83.8	Other noninflammatory disorders of ovary, fallopian tube and broad ligament
N83.9	Noninflammatory disorders of ovary, fallopian tube and broad ligament, unspecified
N84.0	Polyp of corpus uteri
N84.1	Polyp of cervix uteri
N84.2	Polyp of vagina
N84.3	Polyp of vulva
N84.8	Polyp of other parts of female genital tract
N84.9	Polyp of female genital tract, unspecified
N85.00	Endometrial hyperplasia, unspecified
N85.01	Benign endometrial hyperplasia
N85.02	Endometrial intraepithelial neoplasia [EIN]
N85.2	Hypertrophy of uterus
N85.3	Subinvolution of uterus
N85.4	Malposition of uterus
N85.5	Inversion of uterus
N85.6	Intrauterine synechiae
N85.7	Hematometra
N85.8	Other specified noninflammatory disorders of uterus
N85.9	Noninflammatory disorder of uterus, unspecified

N85.A	Isthmocele
N86	Erosion and ectropion of cervix uteri
N87.0	Mild cervical dysplasia
N87.1	Moderate cervical dysplasia
N87.9	Dysplasia of cervix uteri, unspecified
N88.0	Leukoplakia of cervix uteri
N88.1	Old laceration of cervix uteri
N88.2	Stricture and stenosis of cervix uteri
N88.3	Incompetence of cervix uteri
N88.4	Hypertrophic elongation of cervix uteri
N88.8	Other specified noninflammatory disorders of cervix uteri
N88.9	Noninflammatory disorder of cervix uteri, unspecified
N89.0	Mild vaginal dysplasia
N89.1	
	Moderate vaginal dysplasia
N89.3	Dysplasia of vagina, unspecified
N89.4	Leukoplakia of vagina
N89.5	Stricture and atresia of vagina
N89.6	Tight hymenal ring
N89.7	Hematocolpos
N89.8	Other specified noninflammatory disorders of vagina
N89.9	Noninflammatory disorder of vagina, unspecified
N90.0	Mild vulvar dysplasia
N90.1	Moderate vulvar dysplasia
N90.3	Dysplasia of vulva, unspecified
N90.4	Leukoplakia of vulva
N90.5	Atrophy of vulva
N90.60	Unspecified hypertrophy of vulva
N90.61	Childhood asymmetric labium majus enlargement (CALME)
N90.69	Other specified hypertrophy of vulva
N90.7	Vulvar cyst
N90.810	Female genital mutilation status, unspecified
N90.811	Female genital mutilation Type I status
N90.812	Female genital mutilation Type II status
N90.813	Female genital mutilation Type III status
N90.818	Other female genital mutilation status
N90.89	Other specified noninflammatory disorders of vulva and perineum
N90.9	Noninflammatory disorder of vulva and perineum, unspecified
N91.0	Primary amenorrhea
N91.1	Secondary amenorrhea
N91.2	Amenorrhea, unspecified
N91.3	Primary oligomenorrhea
N91.4	Secondary oligomenorrhea
N91.5	Oligomenorrhea, unspecified
N92.0	Excessive and frequent menstruation with regular cycle
N92.1	Excessive and frequent menstruation with irregular cycle
N92.2	Excessive menstruation at puberty
N92.3	Ovulation bleeding
N92.4	Excessive bleeding in the premenopausal period
N92.5	Other specified irregular menstruation
N92.6	Irregular menstruation, unspecified
N93.0	Postcoital and contact bleeding
N93.1	Pre-pubertal vaginal bleeding
N93.8	Other specified abnormal uterine and vaginal bleeding

N93.9	Abnormal uterine and vaginal bleeding, unspecified
N94.0	Mittelschmerz
N94.10	Unspecified dyspareunia
N94.11	Superficial (introital) dyspareunia
N94.12	Deep dyspareunia
N94.19	Other specified dyspareunia
N94.2	Vaginismus
N94.3	Premenstrual tension syndrome
N94.4	Primary dysmenorrhea
N94.5	Secondary dysmenorrhea
N94.6	Dysmenorrhea, unspecified
N94.810	Vulvar vestibulitis
N94.818	Other vulvodynia
N94.819	Vulvodynia, unspecified
N94.89	Other specified conditions associated with female genital organs and menstrual cycle
N94.9	Unspecified conditions associated with female genital organs and menstrual cycle
N95.0	Postmenopausal bleeding
N95.1	Menopausal and female climacteric states
N95.2	Postmenopausal atrophic vaginitis
N95.8	Other specified menopausal and perimenopausal disorders
N95.9	Unspecified menopausal and perimenopausal disorder
N96	Recurrent pregnancy loss
N98.1	Hyperstimulation of ovaries
N99.2	Postprocedural adhesions of vagina
N99.3	Prolapse of vaginal vault after hysterectomy
N99.4	Postprocedural pelvic peritoneal adhesions
N99.510	Cystostomy hemorrhage
N99.511	Cystostomy infection
N99.512	Cystostomy malfunction
N99.518	Other cystostomy complication
N99.83	Residual ovary syndrome
O08.7	Other venous complications following an ectopic and molar pregnancy
O08.81	Cardiac arrest following an ectopic and molar pregnancy
O08.83	Urinary tract infection following an ectopic and molar pregnancy
O08.89	Other complications following an ectopic and molar pregnancy
O23.00	Infections of kidney in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O23.10	Infections of bladder in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O23.20	Infections of urethra in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O23.30	Infections of other parts of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O23.40	Unspecified infection of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O23.519	Infections of cervix in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O23.529	Salpingo-oophoritis in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O23.529	Infection of other part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O23.99	Unspecified genitourinary tract infection in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O86.00	Infection of obstetric surgical wound, unspecified
O86.01	Infection of obstetric surgical wound, superficial incisional site
O86.02	Infection of obstetric surgical wound, deep incisional site
O86.02	Infection of obstetric surgical wound, organ and space site
O86.09	Infection of obstetric surgical wound, other surgical site
O86.4	Pyrexia of unknown origin following delivery
O86.89	Other specified puerperal infections
O90.0	Disruption of cesarean delivery wound
O90.1	Disruption of perineal obstetric wound
J30.1	Distription of perimeal obstetric would

O90.3 Peripartum cardiomyopathy O90.89 Other complications of the puerperirum, not elsewhere classified O90.9 Complication of the puerperirum, unspecified O99.411 Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, first trimester O99.412 Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, second trimester O99.413 Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, second trimester O99.419 Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, unspecified trimester O99.42 Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, unspecified trimester O99.42 Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, unspecified trimester O99.43 Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, unspecified trimester O99.44 Diseases of the circulatory system complicating the puerperirum C25.40 Congenital malformation of aorta unspecified O25.41 Absence and aplasia of aorta O25.42 Absence and aplasia of aorta O25.43 Congenital aneurysm of aorta O25.44 Congenital aneurysm of aorta O25.45 Double aortic arch O25.46 Tortuous aortic arch O25.47 Right aortic arch O25.48 Anomalous origin of subclavian artery O25.49 Other congenital malformations of other great arteries O25.49 Other congenital malformations of other great arteries O26.5 Anomalous portal venous connection O26.6 Portal vein-hepatic artery fistula O27.39 Arteriovenous malformation of digestive system vessel O27.39 Arteriovenous malformation of digestive system, unspecified O27.39 Arteriovenous malformation of peripheral vascular system O27.99 Congenital malformation of peripheral vascular system O27.90 Congenital malformation of peripheral vascular system O27.90 Congenital malformation of stomach, unspecified O40.0 Congenital histus hernia O40.1 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of inducenum O41.1 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of inducenum O41.1 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other specified one openital absence, atresia and stenosis of other parts of large intestine O42.0 Congenital absence, a	O90.2	Hematoma of obstetric wound
O90.9 Other complications of the puerperium, not elsewhere classified O90.9 Complication of the puerperium, unspecified O99.411 Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, first trimester O99.412 Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, second trimester O99.413 Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, unspecified trimester O99.419 Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, unspecified trimester O99.42 Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, unspecified trimester O99.43 Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, unspecified trimester O99.43 Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, unspecified trimester O99.43 Diseases of the circulatory system complicating the puerperium O25.40 Congenital malformation of aorta unspecified O25.41 Absence and aplasia of aorta O25.42 Hypoplasia of aorta O25.43 Congenital dilation of aorta O25.44 Congenital dilation of aorta O25.45 Double aortic arch O25.46 Tortuous aortic arch O25.47 Right aortic arch O25.48 Anomalous origin of subclavian artery O25.49 Other congenital malformations of other great arteries O25.9 Other congenital malformations of other great arteries O26.9 Other congenital malformations of other great arteries O26.9 Original malformation of great arteries, unspecified O26.6 Portal vein-hepatic artery fistula O27.39 Arteriovenous malformation of great arteries, unspecified O27.9 Congenital malformation of digestive system vessel O27.9 Congenital malformation of peripheral vascular system O27.9 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of jejunum O28.40 Congenital malformation of stomach, unspecified O29.40 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of intest		
090.9         Complication of the puerperium, unspecified           099.4112         Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, first trimester           099.412         Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, second trimester           099.419         Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, third trimester           099.419         Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, unspecified trimester           099.42         Diseases of the circulatory system complicating the puerperium           025.40         Congenital malformation of aorta unspecified           025.41         Absence and aplasia of aorta           025.42         Hypoplasia of aorta           025.43         Congenital aneurysm of aorta           025.44         Congenital dilation of aorta           025.45         Double aortic arch           025.46         Tortuous aortic arch           025.47         Right aortic arch           025.48         Anomalous origin of subclavian artery           025.49         Other congenital malformations of aorta           025.5         Other congenital malformations of other great arteries           025.9         Congenital malformation of great arteries, unspecified           026.5         Anomalous portal venous connection           027.8         Arteriovenou		
099.411         Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, first trimester           099.412         Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, second trimester           099.413         Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, unspecified trimester           099.42         Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, unspecified trimester           099.43         Diseases of the circulatory system complicating the puerperium           025.40         Congenital malformation of aorta unspecified           025.41         Absence and aplasia of aorta           025.42         Hypoplasia of aorta           025.43         Congenital aneurysm of aorta           025.44         Congenital dilation of aorta           025.45         Double aortic arch           025.46         Tortuous aortic arch           025.47         Right aortic arch           025.48         Anomalous origin of subclavian artery           025.49         Other congenital malformations of orta           025.5         Other congenital malformation of orta great arteries           025.5         Anomalous portal venous connection           026.6         Portal vein-hepatic artery fistula           027.30         Arteriovenous malformation of digestive system vessel           027.9         Other-hepatic artery		
099.412         Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, second trimester           099.413         Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, third trimester           099.419         Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, unspecified trimester           099.42         Diseases of the circulatory system complicating the puerperium           025.40         Congenital malformation of aorta unspecified           025.41         Absence and aplasia of aorta           025.42         Hypoplasia of aorta           025.43         Congenital aneurysm of aorta           025.44         Congenital aneurysm of aorta           025.45         Double aortic arch           025.46         Tortuous aortic arch           025.47         Right aortic arch           025.48         Anomalous origin of subclavian artery           025.49         Other congenital malformations of other great arteries           025.49         Other congenital malformations of other great arteries           025.5         Osogenital malformation of great arteries, unspecified           026.5         Anomalous portal venous connection           026.6         Portal vein-hepatic artery fistula           027.33         Arteriovenous malformation of digestive system vessel           027.8         Other specified congenital m		
099.419         Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, unspecified trimester           099.419         Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, unspecified trimester           099.42         Diseases of the circulatory system complicating childbirth           099.43         Diseases of the circulatory system complicating the puerperium           025.41         Absence and aplasia of aorta           025.42         Hypoplasia of aorta           025.43         Congenital aneurysm of aorta           025.44         Congenital dilation of aorta           025.45         Double aortic arch           025.46         Tortuous aortic arch           025.47         Right aortic arch           025.48         Anomalous origin of subclavian artery           025.49         Other congenital malformations of other great arteries           025.9         Congenital malformation of of great arteries, unspecified           026.5         Anomalous portal venous connection           026.6         Portal vein-hepatic artery fistula           027.33         Arteriovenous malformation, other site           027.39         Arteriovenous malformation of peripheral vascular system           027.99         Congenital malformation of peripheral vascular system, unspecified           039.5         Congenital hypertrophic pylo		
099.419         Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, unspecified trimester           099.42         Diseases of the circulatory system complicating childbirth           099.43         Diseases of the circulatory system complicating the puerperium           025.40         Congenital malformation of aorta unspecified           025.41         Absence and aplasia of aorta           025.42         Hypoplasia of aorta           025.43         Congenital dilation of aorta           025.44         Congenital dilation of aorta           025.45         Double aortic arch           025.46         Tortuous aortic arch           025.47         Right aortic arch           025.48         Anomalous origin of subclavian artery           025.49         Other congenital malformations of aorta           025.49         Other congenital malformations of aorta           025.5         Other congenital malformations of other great arteries           025.5         Other congenital malformations of other great arteries           025.5         Other congenital malformation of great arteries, unspecified           026.6         Anomalous portal venous connection           027.3         Arteriovenous malformation of digestive system vessel           027.3         Arteriovenous malformation of digestive system vessel		
099.42         Diseases of the circulatory system complicating the puerperium           025.40         Congenital malformation of aorta unspecified           025.41         Absence and aplasia of aorta           025.42         Hypoplasia of aorta           025.43         Congenital aneurysm of aorta           025.44         Congenital dilation of aorta           025.45         Double aortic arch           025.46         Tortuous aortic arch           025.47         Right aortic arch           025.48         Anomalous origin of subclavian artery           025.49         Other congenital malformations of aorta           025.9         Congenital malformation of of ergreat arteries           025.9         Congenital malformation of of ergreat arteries           026.5         Anomalous portal venous connection           026.6         Anomalous portal venous connection           026.5         Anomalous portal venous connection           027.30         Arteriovenous malformation, other site           027.9         Arteriovenous malformation, other site           027.9         Congenital malformation of peripheral vascular system           027.9         Congenital malformation of peripheral vascular system, unspecified           039.5         Congenital malformation of stomach		
099.43         Diseases of the circulatory system complicating the puerperium           025.40         Congenital malformation of aorta unspecified           025.41         Absence and aplasia of aorta           025.42         Hypoplasia of aorta           025.43         Congenital dilation of aorta           025.44         Double aortic arch           025.45         Double aortic arch           025.47         Right aortic arch           025.48         Anomalous origin of subclavian artery           025.49         Other congenital malformations of aorta           025.8         Other congenital malformations of other great arteries           025.9         Congenital malformation of great arteries, unspecified           026.5         Anomalous portal venous connection           026.6         Portal vein-hepatic artery fistula           027.33         Arteriovenous malformation of digestive system vessel           027.8         Other specified congenital malformations of peripheral vascular system           027.9         Congenital malformation of peripheral vascular system, unspecified           040.0         Congenital hiptus hernia           040.1         Congenital hiptus hernia           040.2         Other specified congenital malformations of stomach           040.3         Congenital abse		
Q25.40         Congenital malformation of aorta unspecified           Q25.41         Absence and aplasia of aorta           Q25.42         Hypoplasia of aorta           Q25.43         Congenital aneurysm of aorta           Q25.44         Congenital dilation of aorta           Q25.45         Double aortic arch           Q25.46         Tortuous aortic arch           Q25.47         Right aortic arch           Q25.48         Anomalous origin of subclavian artery           Q25.49         Other congenital malformations of aorta           Q25.8         Other congenital malformations of other great arteries           Q25.9         Congenital malformation of of other great arteries           Q25.5         Anomalous portal venous connection           Q26.6         Portal veni-hepatic artery fistula           Q27.33         Arteriovenous malformation, of digestive system vessel           Q27.39         Arteriovenous malformation, other site           Q27.9         Congenital malformation of peripheral vascular system, unspecified           Q39.5         Congenital malformation of peripheral vascular system, unspecified           Q40.0         Congenital dilatation of esophagus           Q40.1         Congenital malformation of stomach, unspecified           Q40.2         Other specified congenital malfor		
Q25.41   Absence and aplasia of aorta   Q25.42   Hypoplasia of aorta   Q25.43   Congenital aneurysm of aorta   Q25.44   Congenital dilation of aorta   Q25.45   Double aortic arch   Q25.45   Double aortic arch   Q25.46   Tortuous aortic arch   Q25.47   Right aortic arch   Q25.48   Anomalous origin of subclavian artery   Q25.48   Anomalous origin of subclavian artery   Q25.49   Other congenital malformations of aorta   Q25.8   Other congenital malformations of other great arteries   Q25.9   Congenital malformation of great arteries, unspecified   Q26.5   Anomalous portal venous connection   Q26.6   Portal vein-hepatic artery fistula   Q27.33   Arteriovenous malformation of digestive system vessel   Q27.39   Arteriovenous malformation, other site   Q27.8   Other specified congenital malformations of peripheral vascular system   Q27.9   Congenital malformation of stomach   Q40.0   Congenital hiatus hernia   Q40.1   Congenital hiatus hernia   Q40.2   Other specified congenital malformations of stomach   Q40.3   Congenital malformation of stomach, unspecified   Q40.9   Congenital malformation of stomach, unspecified   Q40.9   Congenital malformation of upper alimentary tract, unspecified   Q41.0   Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of duodenum   Q41.2   Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other specified parts of small intestine   Q41.9   Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other specified parts of small intestine   Q42.0   Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other specified parts of small intestine   Q42.0   Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus with fistula   Q42.1   Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus with fistula   Q42.3   Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus without fistula   Q42.3   Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of large intestine, part unspecif		
Q25.42         Hypoplasia of aorta           Q25.43         Congenital aneurysm of aorta           Q25.45         Double aortic arch           Q25.46         Tortuous aortic arch           Q25.47         Right aortic arch           Q25.48         Right aortic arch           Q25.48         Anomalous origin of subclavian artery           Q25.49         Other congenital malformations of aorta           Q25.9         Congenital malformation of of ther great arteries           Q25.9         Congenital malformation of of ther great arteries           Q26.5         Anomalous portal venous connection           Q26.6         Portal vein-hepatic artery fistula           Q27.33         Arteriovenous malformation of digestive system vessel           Q27.39         Arteriovenous malformation of peripheral vascular system           Q27.9         Congenital malformation of peripheral vascular system, unspecified           Q39.5         Congenital dilatation of esophagus           Q40.0         Congenital hiatus hernia           Q40.1         Congenital malformation of stomach, unspecified           Q40.2         Other specified congenital malformations of upper alimentary tract           Q40.9         Congenital malformation of upper alimentary tract, unspecified           Q41.0         Congenital absence, a		
Q25.43         Congenital aneurysm of aorta           Q25.44         Congenital dilation of aorta           Q25.45         Double aortic arch           Q25.46         Tortuous aortic arch           Q25.47         Right aortic arch           Q25.48         Anomalous origin of subclavian artery           Q25.49         Other congenital malformations of other great arteries           Q25.8         Other congenital malformations of other great arteries           Q25.9         Congenital malformation of great atteries, unspecified           Q26.5         Anomalous portal venous connection           Q26.6         Portal vein-hepatic artery fistula           Q27.33         Arteriovenous malformation of digestive system vessel           Q27.39         Arteriovenous malformation of peripheral vascular system           Q27.9         Congenital malformation of peripheral vascular system, unspecified           Q39.5         Congenital dilatation of esophagus           Q40.0         Congenital hiatus hernia           Q40.1         Congenital malformation of stomach           Q40.2         Other specified congenital malformations of stomach           Q40.3         Congenital malformation of stomach, unspecified           Q40.9         Congenital malformation of upper alimentary tract, unspecified           Q41.0 <td></td> <td></td>		
Q25.44         Congenital dilation of aorta           Q25.45         Double aortic arch           Q25.47         Right aortic arch           Q25.48         Anomalous origin of subclavian artery           Q25.49         Other congenital malformations of aorta           Q25.8         Other congenital malformations of other great arteries           Q25.9         Congenital malformation of great arteries, unspecified           Q26.5         Anomalous portal venous connection           Q26.6         Portal vein-hepatic artery fistula           Q27.33         Arteriovenous malformation, other site           Q27.39         Arteriovenous malformation of peripheral vascular system           Q27.9         Congenital malformation of peripheral vascular system, unspecified           Q39.5         Congenital dilatation of esophagus           Q40.0         Congenital hypertrophic pyloric stenosis           Q40.1         Congenital hypertrophic pyloric stenosis           Q40.2         Other specified congenital malformations of stomach           Q40.2         Other specified congenital malformations of upper alimentary tract           Q40.8         Other specified congenital malformations of upper alimentary tract           Q40.0         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of duodenum           Q41.1         Congenital absence, atresia a		
Q25.45         Double aortic arch           Q25.46         Tortuous aortic arch           Q25.47         Right aortic arch           Q25.48         Anomalous origin of subclavian artery           Q25.49         Other congenital malformations of other great arteries           Q25.9         Congenital malformation of great arteries, unspecified           Q26.5         Anomalous portal venous connection           Q26.6         Portal vein-hepatic artery fistula           Q27.33         Arteriovenous malformation of digestive system vessel           Q27.39         Arteriovenous malformation of peripheral vascular system           Q27.9         Congenital malformation of peripheral vascular system           Q27.9         Congenital dilatation of esophagus           Q40.0         Congenital dilatation of esophagus           Q40.1         Congenital hiatus hernia           Q40.2         Other specified congenital malformations of stomach           Q40.3         Congenital malformation of stomach, unspecified           Q40.0         Congenital malformation of upper alimentary tract, unspecified           Q40.0         Congenital malformation of upper alimentary tract, unspecified           Q40.1         Congenital malformation of upper alimentary tract, unspecified           Q41.0         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of leu		
Q25.46         Tortuous aortic arch           Q25.47         Right aortic arch           Q25.48         Anomalous origin of subclavian artery           Q25.49         Other congenital malformations of aorta           Q25.5         Other congenital malformations of other great arteries           Q25.5         Congenital malformation of great arteries, unspecified           Q26.5         Anomalous portal venous connection           Q26.6         Portal vein-hepatic artery fistula           Q27.33         Arteriovenous malformation, other site           Q27.8         Other specified congenital malformations of peripheral vascular system           Q27.9         Congenital malformation of peripheral vascular system, unspecified           Q39.5         Congenital dilatation of esophagus           Q40.0         Congenital hypertrophic pyloric stenosis           Q40.1         Congenital hypertrophic pyloric stenosis           Q40.2         Other specified congenital malformations of stomach           Q40.3         Congenital malformation of stomach, unspecified           Q40.8         Other specified congenital malformations of upper alimentary tract           Q40.9         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of fluodenum           Q41.1         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of fluodenum           Q41.1         Congenit		
Q25.47         Right aortic arch           Q25.48         Anomalous origin of subclavian artery           Q25.49         Other congenital malformations of other great arteries           Q25.9         Congenital malformation of great arteries, unspecified           Q26.5         Anomalous portal venous connection           Q26.6         Portal vein-hepatic artery fistula           Q27.33         Arteriovenous malformation of digestive system vessel           Q27.39         Arteriovenous malformation, other site           Q27.9         Congenital malformation of peripheral vascular system           Q27.9         Congenital malformation of peripheral vascular system, unspecified           Q39.5         Congenital hiatus hernia           Q40.0         Congenital hiatus hernia           Q40.1         Congenital hiatus hernia           Q40.2         Other specified congenital malformations of stomach           Q40.3         Congenital malformation of stomach, unspecified           Q40.0         Congenital malformation of stomach, unspecified           Q40.0         Congenital malformation of stomach, unspecified           Q40.0         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of upper alimentary tract, unspecified           Q40.0         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of jejunum           Q41.0         Congenital absence, a		
Q25.48         Anomalous origin of subclavian artery           Q25.89         Other congenital malformations of aorta           Q25.8         Other congenital malformations of other great arteries           Q25.9         Congenital malformation of great arteries, unspecified           Q26.5         Anomalous portal venous connection           Q26.6         Portal vein-hepatic artery fistula           Q27.33         Arteriovenous malformation of digestive system vessel           Q27.8         Other specified congenital malformations of peripheral vascular system           Q27.9         Congenital malformation of peripheral vascular system, unspecified           Q39.5         Congenital dilatation of esophagus           Q40.0         Congenital hypertrophic pyloric stenosis           Q40.1         Congenital hypertrophic pyloric stenosis           Q40.2         Other specified congenital malformations of stomach           Q40.8         Other specified congenital malformations of upper alimentary tract           Q40.9         Congenital malformation of upper alimentary tract, unspecified           Q41.0         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of duodenum           Q41.1         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other specified parts of small intestine           Q41.2         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other specified parts of small intestine <tr< td=""><td></td><td></td></tr<>		
Q25.49         Other congenital malformations of aorta           Q25.8         Other congenital malformations of other great arteries           Q25.9         Congenital malformation of great arteries, unspecified           Q26.5         Anomalous portal venous connection           Q26.6         Portal vein-hepatic artery fistula           Q27.33         Arteriovenous malformation of digestive system vessel           Q27.38         Atteriovenous malformation, other site           Q27.9         Congenital malformation of peripheral vascular system, unspecified           Q39.5         Congenital dilatation of esophagus           Q40.0         Congenital hippertrophic pyloric stenosis           Q40.1         Congenital hiatus hernia           Q40.2         Other specified congenital malformations of stomach           Q40.3         Congenital malformation of stomach, unspecified           Q40.8         Other specified congenital malformations of upper alimentary tract           Q40.9         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of duodenum           Q41.1         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of pieunm           Q41.2         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other specified parts of small intestine           Q41.1         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum without fistula           Q41.2         Congenital absence, atresia an		
Q25.8         Other congenital malformation of great arteries           Q25.9         Congenital malformation of great arteries, unspecified           Q26.5         Anomalous portal venous connection           Q26.6         Portal vein-hepatic artery fistula           Q27.33         Arteriovenous malformation, other site           Q27.8         Other specified congenital malformations of peripheral vascular system           Q27.9         Congenital malformation of peripheral vascular system, unspecified           Q39.5         Congenital hypertrophic pyloric stenosis           Q40.0         Congenital hypertrophic pyloric stenosis           Q40.1         Congenital hypertrophic pyloric stenosis           Q40.2         Other specified congenital malformations of stomach           Q40.3         Congenital malformation of stomach, unspecified           Q40.8         Other specified congenital malformations of upper alimentary tract           Q40.9         Congenital malformation of upper alimentary tract, unspecified           Q41.0         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of ileum           Q41.1         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of ileum           Q41.2         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other specified parts of small intestine           Q41.9         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum without fistula           Q42.0		
Q25.9         Congenital malformation of great arteries, unspecified           Q26.5         Anomalous portal venous connection           Q26.6         Portal vein-hepatic artery fistula           Q27.33         Arteriovenous malformation of digestive system vessel           Q27.39         Arteriovenous malformation, other site           Q27.9         Congenital malformation of peripheral vascular system, unspecified           Q39.5         Congenital dilatation of esophagus           Q40.0         Congenital hypertrophic pyloric stenosis           Q40.1         Congenital hypertrophic pyloric stenosis           Q40.2         Other specified congenital malformations of stomach           Q40.3         Congenital malformation of stomach, unspecified           Q40.3         Congenital malformation of upper alimentary tract           Q40.9         Congenital malformation of upper alimentary tract, unspecified           Q41.0         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of duodenum           Q41.1         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of jejunum           Q41.2         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other specified parts of small intestine           Q41.1         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of small intestine, part unspecified           Q41.9         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum without fistula           Q41.9 <td></td> <td></td>		
Q26.5         Anomalous portal venous connection           Q26.6         Portal vein-hepatic artery fistula           Q27.33         Arteriovenous malformation of digestive system vessel           Q27.39         Arteriovenous malformation, other site           Q27.8         Other specified congenital malformations of peripheral vascular system           Q27.9         Congenital dilatation of esophagus           Q40.0         Congenital hypertrophic pyloric stenosis           Q40.1         Congenital hypertrophic pyloric stenosis           Q40.2         Other specified congenital malformations of stomach           Q40.3         Congenital malformation of stomach, unspecified           Q40.9         Congenital malformation of upper alimentary tract, unspecified           Q41.0         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of duodenum           Q41.1         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of jejunum           Q41.2         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other specified parts of small intestine           Q41.1         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other specified parts of small intestine           Q41.2         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum with fistula           Q41.9         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum without fistula           Q42.0         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus with fistula <td></td> <td></td>		
Q26.6         Portal vein-hepatic artery fistula           Q27.33         Arteriovenous malformation of digestive system vessel           Q27.39         Arteriovenous malformation, other site           Q27.8         Other specified congenital malformations of peripheral vascular system           Q27.9         Congenital malformation of peripheral vascular system, unspecified           Q39.5         Congenital dilatation of esophagus           Q40.0         Congenital hypertrophic pyloric stenosis           Q40.1         Congenital hiatus hernia           Q40.2         Other specified congenital malformations of stomach           Q40.3         Congenital malformation of stomach, unspecified           Q40.8         Other specified congenital malformations of upper alimentary tract, unspecified           Q41.0         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of duodenum           Q41.1         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of igenum           Q41.2         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other specified parts of small intestine           Q41.2         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of small intestine, part unspecified           Q42.0         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum with fistula           Q42.1         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus without fistula           Q42.2         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of large in		
Q27.33       Arteriovenous malformation of digestive system vessel         Q27.8       Other specified congenital malformations of peripheral vascular system         Q27.9       Congenital malformation of peripheral vascular system, unspecified         Q39.5       Congenital dilatation of esophagus         Q40.0       Congenital hypertrophic pyloric stenosis         Q40.1       Congenital hiatus hemia         Q40.2       Other specified congenital malformations of stomach         Q40.3       Congenital malformation of stomach, unspecified         Q40.8       Other specified congenital malformations of upper alimentary tract         Q40.9       Congenital malformation of upper alimentary tract, unspecified         Q41.0       Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of duodenum         Q41.1       Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of jejunum         Q41.2       Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of leum         Q41.8       Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other specified parts of small intestine         Q41.9       Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of small intestine, part unspecified         Q41.1       Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum with fistula         Q41.2       Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum with fistula         Q42.0       Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus with fistula		
Q27.39       Arteriovenous malformation, other site         Q27.8       Other specified congenital malformations of peripheral vascular system         Q27.9       Congenital malformation of peripheral vascular system, unspecified         Q39.5       Congenital dilatation of esophagus         Q40.0       Congenital hypertrophic pyloric stenosis         Q40.1       Congenital hiatus hernia         Q40.2       Other specified congenital malformations of stomach         Q40.3       Congenital malformation of stomach, unspecified         Q40.8       Other specified congenital malformations of upper alimentary tract         Q40.9       Congenital malformation of upper alimentary tract, unspecified         Q41.0       Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of duodenum         Q41.1       Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of jejunum         Q41.2       Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other specified parts of small intestine         Q41.9       Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of small intestine, part unspecified         Q41.1       Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum with fistula         Q41.9       Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum without fistula         Q42.0       Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus with fistula         Q42.1       Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other parts of large intestine		
Q27.8         Other specified congenital malformations of peripheral vascular system           Q27.9         Congenital malformation of peripheral vascular system, unspecified           Q39.5         Congenital dilatation of esophagus           Q40.0         Congenital hypertrophic pyloric stenosis           Q40.1         Congenital hiatus hernia           Q40.2         Other specified congenital malformations of stomach           Q40.3         Congenital malformation of stomach, unspecified           Q40.8         Other specified congenital malformations of upper alimentary tract           Q40.9         Congenital amalformation of upper alimentary tract, unspecified           Q41.0         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of duodenum           Q41.1         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of ileum           Q41.2         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other specified parts of small intestine           Q41.9         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of small intestine, part unspecified           Q42.1         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum without fistula           Q42.0         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus with fistula           Q42.1         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus without fistula           Q42.2         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of large intestine, part unspecified           Q43.3		
Q27.9         Congenital malformation of peripheral vascular system, unspecified           Q39.5         Congenital dilatation of esophagus           Q40.0         Congenital hypertrophic pyloric stenosis           Q40.1         Congenital hiatus hernia           Q40.2         Other specified congenital malformations of stomach           Q40.3         Congenital malformation of stomach, unspecified           Q40.8         Other specified congenital malformations of upper alimentary tract           Q40.9         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of duodenum           Q41.0         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of jejunum           Q41.1         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other specified parts of small intestine           Q41.2         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other specified parts of small intestine           Q41.9         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of small intestine, part unspecified           Q42.0         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum with fistula           Q42.1         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus with fistula           Q42.2         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus without fistula           Q42.3         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other parts of large intestine           Q42.9         Congenital malformations of intestinal fixation           Q43.4		
Q39.5       Congenital dilatation of esophagus         Q40.0       Congenital hypertrophic pyloric stenosis         Q40.1       Congenital hiatus hernia         Q40.2       Other specified congenital malformations of stomach         Q40.3       Congenital malformation of stomach, unspecified         Q40.8       Other specified congenital malformations of upper alimentary tract         Q40.9       Congenital malformation of upper alimentary tract, unspecified         Q41.0       Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of duodenum         Q41.1       Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of jejunum         Q41.2       Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other specified parts of small intestine         Q41.8       Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of small intestine, part unspecified         Q41.9       Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum with fistula         Q42.0       Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum without fistula         Q42.1       Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus without fistula         Q42.2       Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus without fistula         Q42.3       Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of large intestine         Q42.9       Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of large intestine, part unspecified         Q43.3       Congenital malformations of intestinal fixation <td></td> <td></td>		
Q40.0         Congenital hypertrophic pyloric stenosis           Q40.1         Congenital hiatus hernia           Q40.2         Other specified congenital malformations of stomach           Q40.3         Congenital malformation of stomach, unspecified           Q40.8         Other specified congenital malformations of upper alimentary tract           Q40.9         Congenital malformation of upper alimentary tract, unspecified           Q41.0         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of duodenum           Q41.1         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of jejunum           Q41.2         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of ileum           Q41.8         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of small intestine, part unspecified           Q41.9         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum with fistula           Q42.0         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum without fistula           Q42.1         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus with fistula           Q42.2         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus without fistula           Q42.3         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other parts of large intestine           Q42.8         Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of large intestine, part unspecified           Q43.3         Congenital malformations of intestinal fixation           Q43.4         Duplicati		
Q40.1Congenital hiatus herniaQ40.2Other specified congenital malformations of stomachQ40.3Congenital malformation of stomach, unspecifiedQ40.8Other specified congenital malformations of upper alimentary tractQ40.9Congenital malformation of upper alimentary tract, unspecifiedQ41.0Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of duodenumQ41.1Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of jejunumQ41.2Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other specified parts of small intestineQ41.8Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of small intestine, part unspecifiedQ41.9Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum with fistulaQ42.0Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum without fistulaQ42.1Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus with fistulaQ42.2Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus without fistulaQ42.3Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other parts of large intestineQ42.8Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other parts of large intestineQ42.9Congenital malformations of intestinal fixationQ43.4Duplication of intestineQ43.5Ectopic anusQ43.6Congenital fistula of rectum and anusQ43.7Persistent cloacaQ43.8Other specified congenital malformations of intestine		
Q40.2       Other specified congenital malformations of stomach         Q40.3       Congenital malformation of stomach, unspecified         Q40.8       Other specified congenital malformations of upper alimentary tract         Q40.9       Congenital malformation of upper alimentary tract, unspecified         Q41.0       Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of duodenum         Q41.1       Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of jejunum         Q41.2       Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of ileum         Q41.8       Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other specified parts of small intestine         Q41.9       Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of small intestine, part unspecified         Q42.0       Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum with fistula         Q42.1       Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum without fistula         Q42.2       Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus without fistula         Q42.2       Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus without fistula         Q42.8       Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of large intestine         Q42.9       Congenital malformations of intestinal fixation         Q43.4       Duplication of intestine         Q43.5       Ectopic anus         Q43.6       Congenital fistula of rectum and anus         Q43.7       Persistent		
Q40.3Congenital malformation of stomach, unspecifiedQ40.8Other specified congenital malformations of upper alimentary tractQ40.9Congenital malformation of upper alimentary tract, unspecifiedQ41.0Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of duodenumQ41.1Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of jejunumQ41.2Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of ileumQ41.8Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other specified parts of small intestineQ41.9Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of small intestine, part unspecifiedQ42.0Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum with fistulaQ42.1Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum without fistulaQ42.2Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus with fistulaQ42.3Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus without fistulaQ42.8Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other parts of large intestineQ42.9Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of large intestine, part unspecifiedQ43.3Congenital malformations of intestinal fixationQ43.4Duplication of intestineQ43.5Ectopic anusQ43.6Congenital fistula of rectum and anusQ43.7Persistent cloacaQ43.8Other specified congenital malformations of intestine		
Q40.8Other specified congenital malformations of upper alimentary tractQ40.9Congenital malformation of upper alimentary tract, unspecifiedQ41.0Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of duodenumQ41.1Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of jejunumQ41.2Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of ileumQ41.8Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other specified parts of small intestineQ41.9Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of small intestine, part unspecifiedQ42.0Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum with fistulaQ42.1Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus with fistulaQ42.2Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus with fistulaQ42.3Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus without fistulaQ42.8Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other parts of large intestineQ42.9Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of large intestine, part unspecifiedQ43.3Congenital malformations of intestinal fixationQ43.4Duplication of intestineQ43.5Ectopic anusQ43.6Congenital fistula of rectum and anusQ43.7Persistent cloacaQ43.8Other specified congenital malformations of intestine		
Q40.9Congenital malformation of upper alimentary tract, unspecifiedQ41.0Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of duodenumQ41.1Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of jejunumQ41.2Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of ileumQ41.8Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other specified parts of small intestineQ41.9Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of small intestine, part unspecifiedQ42.0Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum with fistulaQ42.1Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum without fistulaQ42.2Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus with fistulaQ42.3Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus without fistulaQ42.8Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other parts of large intestineQ42.9Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of large intestine, part unspecifiedQ43.3Congenital malformations of intestinal fixationQ43.4Duplication of intestineQ43.5Ectopic anusQ43.6Congenital fistula of rectum and anusQ43.7Persistent cloacaQ43.8Other specified congenital malformations of intestine	Q40.3	
Q41.0 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of duodenum Q41.1 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of jejunum Q41.2 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of ileum Q41.8 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other specified parts of small intestine Q41.9 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of small intestine, part unspecified Q42.0 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum with fistula Q42.1 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum without fistula Q42.2 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus with fistula Q42.3 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus without fistula Q42.8 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other parts of large intestine Q42.9 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of large intestine, part unspecified Q43.3 Congenital malformations of intestinal fixation Q43.4 Duplication of intestine Q43.5 Ectopic anus Q43.6 Congenital fistula of rectum and anus Q43.7 Persistent cloaca Q43.8 Other specified congenital malformations of intestine	Q40.8	Other specified congenital malformations of upper alimentary tract
Q41.1 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of jejunum Q41.2 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of ileum Q41.8 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other specified parts of small intestine Q41.9 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of small intestine, part unspecified Q42.0 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum with fistula Q42.1 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum without fistula Q42.2 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus with fistula Q42.3 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus without fistula Q42.8 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other parts of large intestine Q42.9 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of large intestine, part unspecified Q43.3 Congenital malformations of intestinal fixation Q43.4 Duplication of intestine Q43.5 Ectopic anus Q43.6 Congenital fistula of rectum and anus Q43.7 Persistent cloaca Q43.8 Other specified congenital malformations of intestine	Q40.9	
Q41.2 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of ileum  Q41.8 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other specified parts of small intestine  Q41.9 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of small intestine, part unspecified  Q42.0 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum with fistula  Q42.1 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum without fistula  Q42.2 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus with fistula  Q42.3 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus without fistula  Q42.8 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other parts of large intestine  Q42.9 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of large intestine, part unspecified  Q43.3 Congenital malformations of intestinal fixation  Q43.4 Duplication of intestine  Q43.5 Ectopic anus  Q43.6 Congenital fistula of rectum and anus  Q43.7 Persistent cloaca  Q43.8 Other specified congenital malformations of intestine	Q41.0	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of duodenum
Q41.8 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other specified parts of small intestine Q41.9 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of small intestine, part unspecified Q42.0 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum with fistula Q42.1 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum without fistula Q42.2 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus with fistula Q42.3 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus without fistula Q42.8 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other parts of large intestine Q42.9 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of large intestine, part unspecified Q43.3 Congenital malformations of intestinal fixation Q43.4 Duplication of intestine Q43.5 Ectopic anus Q43.6 Congenital fistula of rectum and anus Q43.7 Persistent cloaca Q43.8 Other specified congenital malformations of intestine	Q41.1	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of jejunum
Q41.9 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of small intestine, part unspecified Q42.0 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum with fistula Q42.1 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum without fistula Q42.2 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus with fistula Q42.3 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus without fistula Q42.8 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other parts of large intestine Q42.9 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of large intestine, part unspecified Q43.3 Congenital malformations of intestinal fixation Q43.4 Duplication of intestine Q43.5 Ectopic anus Q43.6 Congenital fistula of rectum and anus Q43.7 Persistent cloaca Q43.8 Other specified congenital malformations of intestine	Q41.2	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of ileum
Q42.0 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum with fistula Q42.1 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum without fistula Q42.2 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus with fistula Q42.3 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus without fistula Q42.8 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other parts of large intestine Q42.9 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of large intestine, part unspecified Q43.3 Congenital malformations of intestinal fixation Q43.4 Duplication of intestine Q43.5 Ectopic anus Q43.6 Congenital fistula of rectum and anus Q43.7 Persistent cloaca Q43.8 Other specified congenital malformations of intestine	Q41.8	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other specified parts of small intestine
Q42.1Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum without fistulaQ42.2Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus with fistulaQ42.3Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus without fistulaQ42.8Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other parts of large intestineQ42.9Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of large intestine, part unspecifiedQ43.3Congenital malformations of intestinal fixationQ43.4Duplication of intestineQ43.5Ectopic anusQ43.6Congenital fistula of rectum and anusQ43.7Persistent cloacaQ43.8Other specified congenital malformations of intestine	Q41.9	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of small intestine, part unspecified
Q42.1Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum without fistulaQ42.2Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus with fistulaQ42.3Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus without fistulaQ42.8Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other parts of large intestineQ42.9Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of large intestine, part unspecifiedQ43.3Congenital malformations of intestinal fixationQ43.4Duplication of intestineQ43.5Ectopic anusQ43.6Congenital fistula of rectum and anusQ43.7Persistent cloacaQ43.8Other specified congenital malformations of intestine	Q42.0	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum with fistula
Q42.3Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus without fistulaQ42.8Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other parts of large intestineQ42.9Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of large intestine, part unspecifiedQ43.3Congenital malformations of intestinal fixationQ43.4Duplication of intestineQ43.5Ectopic anusQ43.6Congenital fistula of rectum and anusQ43.7Persistent cloacaQ43.8Other specified congenital malformations of intestine	Q42.1	
Q42.3Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus without fistulaQ42.8Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other parts of large intestineQ42.9Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of large intestine, part unspecifiedQ43.3Congenital malformations of intestinal fixationQ43.4Duplication of intestineQ43.5Ectopic anusQ43.6Congenital fistula of rectum and anusQ43.7Persistent cloacaQ43.8Other specified congenital malformations of intestine		
Q42.8Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other parts of large intestineQ42.9Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of large intestine, part unspecifiedQ43.3Congenital malformations of intestinal fixationQ43.4Duplication of intestineQ43.5Ectopic anusQ43.6Congenital fistula of rectum and anusQ43.7Persistent cloacaQ43.8Other specified congenital malformations of intestine		
Q42.9Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of large intestine, part unspecifiedQ43.3Congenital malformations of intestinal fixationQ43.4Duplication of intestineQ43.5Ectopic anusQ43.6Congenital fistula of rectum and anusQ43.7Persistent cloacaQ43.8Other specified congenital malformations of intestine		
Q43.3       Congenital malformations of intestinal fixation         Q43.4       Duplication of intestine         Q43.5       Ectopic anus         Q43.6       Congenital fistula of rectum and anus         Q43.7       Persistent cloaca         Q43.8       Other specified congenital malformations of intestine		
Q43.4 Duplication of intestine Q43.5 Ectopic anus Q43.6 Congenital fistula of rectum and anus Q43.7 Persistent cloaca Q43.8 Other specified congenital malformations of intestine		
Q43.5 Ectopic anus Q43.6 Congenital fistula of rectum and anus Q43.7 Persistent cloaca Q43.8 Other specified congenital malformations of intestine		
Q43.6 Congenital fistula of rectum and anus Q43.7 Persistent cloaca Q43.8 Other specified congenital malformations of intestine		
Q43.7 Persistent cloaca Q43.8 Other specified congenital malformations of intestine		
Q43.8 Other specified congenital malformations of intestine		

Q44.0	Agenesis, aplasia and hypoplasia of gallbladder
Q44.0 Q44.1	
	Other congenital malformations of gallbladder
Q44.2	Atresia of bile ducts
Q44.3	Congenital stenosis and stricture of bile ducts
Q44.4	Choledochal cyst
Q44.5	Other congenital malformations of bile ducts
Q44.6	Cystic disease of liver
Q44.70	Other congenital malformation of liver, unspecified
Q44.71	Alagille syndrome
Q44.79	Other congenital malformations of liver
Q45.0	Agenesis, aplasia and hypoplasia of pancreas
Q45.1	Annular pancreas
Q45.2	Congenital pancreatic cyst
Q45.3	Other congenital malformations of pancreas and pancreatic duct
Q45.8	Other specified congenital malformations of digestive system
Q45.9	Congenital malformation of digestive system, unspecified
Q51.0	Agenesis And Aplasia Of Uterus
Q51.10	Doubling of uterus with doubling of cervix and vagina without obstruction
Q51.11	Doubling of uterus with doubling of cervix and vagina with obstruction
Q51.20	Other doubling of uterus, unspecified
Q51.21	Other complete doubling of uterus
Q51.22	Other partial doubling of uterus
Q51.28	Other doubling of uterus, other specified
Q51.3	Bicornate Uterus
Q51.4	Unicornate Uterus
Q51.4 Q51.5	Agenesis and aplasia of cervix
Q51.6	Embryonic cyst of cervix
Q51.0 Q51.7	Congenital fistulae between uterus and digestive and urinary tracts
Q51.7 Q51.810	Arcuate Uterus
Q51.811	Hypoplasia Of Uterus
Q51.818	Other Congenital Malformations Of Uterus
Q51.820	Cervical duplication
Q51.821	Hypoplasia of cervix
Q51.828	Other congenital malformations of cervix
Q51.9	Congenital malformation of uterus and cervix, unspecified
Q52.120	Longitudinal vaginal septum, nonobstructing
Q52.121	Longitudinal vaginal septum, obstructing, right side
Q52.122	Longitudinal vaginal septum, obstructing, left side
Q52.123	Longitudinal vaginal septum, microperforate, right side
Q52.124	Longitudinal vaginal septum, microperforate, left side
Q52.129	Other and unspecified longitudinal vaginal septum
Q60.0	Renal agenesis, unilateral
Q60.1	Renal agenesis, bilateral
Q60.2	Renal agenesis, unspecified
Q60.3	Renal hypoplasia, unilateral
Q60.4	Renal hypoplasia, bilateral
Q60.5	Renal hypoplasia, unspecified
Q60.6	Potter's syndrome
Q61.00	Congenital renal cyst, unspecified
Q61.01	Congenital single renal cyst
Q61.02	Congenital multiple renal cysts
Q61.11	Cystic dilatation of collecting ducts
Q61.19	Other polycystic kidney, infantile type
	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1

Q61.2	Polycystic kidney, adult type
Q61.3	Polycystic kidney, unspecified
Q61.4	Renal dysplasia
Q61.5	Medullary cystic kidney
Q61.8	Other cystic kidney diseases
Q61.9	Cystic kidney disease, unspecified
Q62.0	Congenital hydronephrosis
Q62.10	Congenital occlusion of ureter, unspecified
Q62.10	Congenital occlusion of ureter, unspecified  Congenital occlusion of ureteropelvic junction
Q62.11	Congenital occlusion of ureteroyesical orifice
Q62.12	Congenital megaureter
Q62.31	Congenital ureterocele, orthotopic
Q62.32	Cecoureterocele
Q62.39	Other obstructive defects of renal pelvis and ureter
Q62.4	Agenesis of ureter
Q62.5	Duplication of ureter
Q62.60	Malposition of ureter, unspecified
Q62.61	Deviation of ureter
Q62.62	Displacement of ureter
Q62.63	Anomalous implantation of ureter
Q62.69	Other malposition of ureter
Q62.7	Congenital vesico-uretero-renal reflux
Q62.8	Other congenital malformations of ureter
Q63.0	Accessory kidney
Q63.1	Lobulated, fused and horseshoe kidney
Q63.2	Ectopic kidney
Q63.3	Hyperplastic and giant kidney
Q63.8	Other specified congenital malformations of kidney
Q63.9	Congenital malformation of kidney, unspecified
Q64.0	Epispadias
Q64.10	Exstrophy of urinary bladder, unspecified
Q64.11	Supravesical fissure of urinary bladder
Q64.12	Cloacal exstrophy of urinary bladder
Q64.19	Other exstrophy of urinary bladder
Q64.2	Congenital posterior urethral valves
Q64.31	Congenital bladder neck obstruction
Q64.32	Congenital stricture of urethra
Q64.33	Congenital stricture of urinary meatus
Q64.39	Other atresia and stenosis of urethra and bladder neck
Q64.4	Malformation of urachus
Q64.5	Congenital absence of bladder and urethra
Q64.6	Congenital diverticulum of bladder
Q64.70	Unspecified congenital malformation of bladder and urethra
Q64.71	Congenital prolapse of urethra
Q64.72	Congenital prolapse of urinary meatus
Q64.73	Congenital urethrorectal fistula
Q64.74	Double urethra
Q64.75	Double urinary meatus
Q64.79	Other congenital malformations of bladder and urethra
Q64.8	Other specified congenital malformations of urinary system
Q64.9	Congenital malformation of urinary system, unspecified
Q65.00	Congenital dislocation of unspecified hip, unilateral
Q65.01	Congenital dislocation of right hip, unilateral

Q65.02	Congenital dislocation of left hip, unilateral
Q65.1	Congenital dislocation of hip, bilateral
Q65.2	Congenital dislocation of hip, unspecified
Q65.30	Congenital dislocation of hip, drispectified  Congenital partial dislocation of unspecified hip, unilateral
Q65.31	Congenital partial dislocation of right hip, unilateral
Q65.32	Congenital partial dislocation of light hip, unilateral
Q65.4	Congenital partial dislocation of hip, bilateral
Q65.5	Congenital partial dislocation of hip, unspecified
Q65.6	Congenital unstable hip
Q65.89	Other specified congenital deformities of hip
Q65.9	Congenital deformity of hip, unspecified
Q79.2	Exomphalos
Q79.3	Gastroschisis
Q79.4	Prune belly syndrome
Q79.51	Congenital hernia of bladder
Q79.59	Other congenital malformations of abdominal wall
Q85.00	Neurofibromatosis, unspecified
Q85.01	Neurofibromatosis, type 1
Q85.02	Neurofibromatosis, type 2
Q85.1	Tuberous sclerosis
Q85.81	PTEN tumor syndrome
Q85.82	Other Cowden syndrome
Q85.83	Von Hippel-Lindau syndrome
Q85.89	Other phakomatoses, not elsewhere classified
Q85.9	Phakomatosis, unspecified
Q87.3	Congenital malformation syndromes involving early overgrowth
Q89.01	Asplenia (congenital)
Q89.09	Congenital malformations of spleen
Q89.1	Congenital malformations of adrenal gland
R10.0	Acute abdomen
R10.10	Upper abdominal pain, unspecified
R10.11	Right upper quadrant pain
R10.12	Left upper quadrant pain
R10.13	Epigastric pain
R10.2	Pelvic and perineal pain
R10.30	Lower abdominal pain, unspecified
R10.31	Right lower quadrant pain
R10.32	Left lower quadrant pain
R10.33	Periumbilical pain
R10.811	Right upper quadrant abdominal tenderness
R10.812	Left upper quadrant abdominal tenderness
R10.813	Right lower quadrant abdominal tenderness
R10.814	Left lower quadrant abdominal tenderness
R10.815	Periumbilic abdominal tenderness
R10.816	Epigastric abdominal tenderness
R10.817	Generalized abdominal tenderness
R10.819	Abdominal tenderness, unspecified site
R10.821	Right upper quadrant rebound abdominal tenderness
R10.822	Left upper quadrant rebound abdominal tenderness
R10.823	Right lower quadrant rebound abdominal tenderness
R10.824	Left lower quadrant rebound abdominal tenderness
R10.825	Periumbilic rebound abdominal tenderness
R10.826	Epigastric rebound abdominal tenderness

R10.827	Generalized rebound abdominal tenderness
R10.829	Rebound abdominal tenderness, unspecified site
	Generalized abdominal pain
R10.84	
R10.9	Unspecified abdominal pain
R11.0	Nausea
R11.10	Vomiting, unspecified
R11.11	Vomiting without nausea
R11.12	Projectile vomiting
R11.15	Cyclical vomiting syndrome unrelated to migraine
R11.2	Nausea with vomiting, unspecified
R12	Heartburn
R13.0	Aphagia
R13.10	Dysphagia, unspecified
R13.11	Dysphagia, oral phase
R13.12	Dysphagia, oropharyngeal phase
R13.13	Dysphagia, pharyngeal phase
R13.14	Dysphagia, pharyngoesophageal phase
R13.19	Other dysphagia
R14.0	Abdominal distension (gaseous)
R14.1	Gas pain
R14.2	Eructation
R14.3	Flatulence
R15.0	Incomplete defecation
R15.1	Fecal smearing
R15.2	Fecal urgency
R15.9	Full incontinence of feces
R16.0	Hepatomegaly, not elsewhere classified
R16.1	Splenomegaly, not elsewhere classified
R16.2	Hepatomegaly with splenomegaly, not elsewhere classified
R17	Unspecified jaundice
R18.0	Malignant ascites
R18.8	Other ascites
R19.00	Intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump, unspecified site
R19.01	Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump
R19.02	Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump
R19.03	Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump
R19.04	Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump
R19.05	Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump
R19.06	
	Epigastric swelling, mass or lump
R19.07	Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump
R19.09	Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump
R19.11	Absent bowel sounds
R19.12	Hyperactive bowel sounds
R19.15	Other abnormal bowel sounds
R19.2	Visible peristalsis
R19.4	Change in bowel habit
R19.5	Other fecal abnormalities
R19.7	Diarrhea, unspecified
R19.8	Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen
R30.1	Vesical tenesmus
R31.0	Gross hematuria
R31.1	Benign essential microscopic hematuria
R31.21	Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria

R31.29	Other microscopic hematuria
R31.9	Hematuria, unspecified
R36.1	Hematospermia
R39.191	Need to immediately re-void
R39.192	Position dependent micturition
R39.198	Other difficulties with micturition
R39.2	Extrarenal uremia
R39.82	Chronic bladder pain
R39.89	Other symptoms and signs involving the genitourinary system
R39.9	Unspecified symptoms and signs involving the genitourinary system
R50.2	Drug induced fever
R50.81	Fever presenting with conditions classified elsewhere
R50.9	Fever, unspecified
R57.1	Hypovolemic shock
R57.8	Other shock
R58	Hemorrhage, not elsewhere classified
R59.0	Localized enlarged lymph nodes
R59.1	Generalized enlarged lymph nodes
R59.9	Enlarged lymph nodes, unspecified
R60.0	Localized edema
R61	Generalized hyperhidrosis
R63.4	Abnormal weight loss
R63.6	Underweight
R64	Cachexia
R74.01	Elevation of levels of liver transaminase levels
R74.02	Elevation of levels of lactic acid dehydrogenase [LDH]
R74.8	Abnormal levels of other serum enzymes
R74.9	Abnormal serum enzyme level, unspecified
R80.2	Orthostatic proteinuria, unspecified
R90.89	Other abnormal findings on diagnostic imaging of central nervous system
R93.2	Abnormal findings on diagnostic imaging of liver and biliary tract
R93.3	Abnormal findings on diagnostic imaging of other parts of digestive tract
R93.4	Abnormal findings on diagnostic imaging of urinary organs
R93.41	Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnostic imaging of of renal pelvis, ureter, or bladder
R93.421	Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnostic imaging of right kidney
R93.422	Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnositic imaging of left kidney
R93.429	Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnositic imaging of unspecified kidney
R93.49	Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnositic imaging of drispectified kidney  Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnositic imaging of other urinary organs
R93.5	Abnormal findings on diagnostic imaging of other abdominal regions, including
N93.3	
R93.89	retroperitoneum  Abnormal findings on diagnostic imaging of other specified body structures
R93.9	Diagnostic imaging inconclusive due to excess body fat of patient
R94.4	Abnormal results of kidney function studies
R94.5	Abnormal results of liver function studies
R97.20	Elevated prostate specific antigen [PSA]
R97.21	Rising PSA following treatment for malignant neoplasm of prostate
S29.001A	Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, initial encounter
S29.001D	Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, subsequent encounter
S29.001S	Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, sequela
S29.002A	Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, initial encounter
S29.002D	Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, subsequent encounter
S29.002S	Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, sequela
S29.009A	Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, initial encounter

S29.009D	Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent
	encounter
S29.009S	Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, sequela
S29.091A	Other injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, initial encounter
S29.091D	Other injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, subsequent encounter
S29.091S	Other injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, sequela
S29.092A	Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, initial encounter
S29.092D	Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, subsequent encounter
S29.092S	Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, sequela
S29.099A	Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, initial encounter
S29.099D	Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter
S29.099S	Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, sequela
S29.8xxA	Other specified injuries of thorax, initial encounter
S29.8xxD	Other specified injuries of thorax, subsequent encounter
S29.8xxS	Other specified injuries of thorax, sequela
S29.9xxA	Unspecified injury of thorax, initial encounter
S29.9xxD	Unspecified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter
S29.9xxS	Unspecified injury of thorax, sequela
S31.001A	Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum,
	initial encounter
S31.001D	Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum,
	subsequent encounter
S31.001S	Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum,
	sequela
S31.011A	Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into
	retroperitoneum, initial encounter
S31.011D	Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into
	retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter
S31.011S	Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into
	retroperitoneum, sequela
S31.021A	Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into
_	retroperitoneum, initial encounter
S31.021D	Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into
	retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter
S31.021S	Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into
	retroperitoneum, sequela
S31.031A	Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into
004.0045	retroperitoneum, initial encounter
S31.031D	Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into
004 0040	retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter
S31.031S	Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into
S31.041A	retroperitoneum, sequela  Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into
531.041A	
C24 044D	retroperitoneum, initial encounter
S31.041D	Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter
S31.041S	Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into
331.0413	retroperitoneum, sequela
S31.051A	Open bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter
S31.051A	Open bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent
301.0010	encounter
S31.051S	Open bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela
S31.20xA	Unspecified open wound of penis, initial encounter
S31.20xD	Unspecified open wound of penis, subsequent encounter
301.2010	- Shoposinos opon would of polito, outbooquotit officialities

	T
S31.20xS	Unspecified open wound of penis, sequela
S31.21xA	Laceration without foreign body of penis, initial encounter
S31.21xD	Laceration without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter
S31.21xS	Laceration without foreign body of penis, sequela
S31.22xA	Laceration with foreign body of penis, initial encounter
S31.22xD	Laceration with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter
S31.22xS	Laceration with foreign body of penis, sequela
S31.23xA	Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, initial encounter
S31.23xD	Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter
S31.23xS	Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, sequela
S31.24xA	Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, initial encounter
S31.24xD	Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter
S31.24xS	Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, sequela
S31.25xA	Open bite of penis, initial encounter
S31.25xD	Open bite of penis, subsequent encounter
S31.25xS	Open bite of penis, sequela
S31.30xA	Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, initial encounter
S31.30xD	Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter
S31.30xS	Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, sequela
S31.31xA	Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter
S31.31xD	Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter
S31.31xS	Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela
S31.32xA	Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter
S31.32xD	Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter
S31.32xS	Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela
S31.33xA	Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter
S31.33xD	Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter
S31.33xS	Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela
S31.34xA	Puncture wound with foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter
S31.34xD	Puncture wound with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter
S31.34xS	Puncture wound with foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela
S31.35xA	Open bite of scrotum and testes, initial encounter
S31.35xD	Open bite of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter
S31.35xS	Open bite of scrotum and testes, sequela
S31.40xA	Unspecified open wound of vagina and vulva, initial encounter
S31.40xD	Unspecified open wound of vagina and vulva, subsequent encounter
S31.40xS	Unspecified open wound of vagina and vulva, sequela
S31.41xA	Laceration without foreign body of vagina and vulva, initial encounter
S31.41xD	Laceration without foreign body of vagina and vulva, subsequent encounter
S31.41xS	Laceration without foreign body of vagina and vulva, sequela
S31.42xA	Laceration with foreign body of vagina and vulva, initial encounter
S31.42xD	Laceration with foreign body of vagina and vulva, subsequent encounter
S31.42xS	Laceration with foreign body of vagina and vulva, sequela
S31.43xA	Puncture wound without foreign body of vagina and vulva, initial encounter
S31.43xD	Puncture wound without foreign body of vagina and vulva, subsequent encounter
S31.43xS	Puncture wound without foreign body of vagina and vulva, sequela
S31.44xA	Puncture wound with foreign body of vagina and vulva, initial encounter
S31.44xD	Puncture wound with foreign body of vagina and vulva, subsequent encounter
S31.44xS	Puncture wound with foreign body of vagina and vulva, sequela
S31.45xA	Open bite of vagina and vulva, initial encounter
S31.45xD	Open bite of vagina and vulva, subsequent encounter
S31.45xS	Open bite of vagina and vulva, sequela
S31.501A	Unspecified open wound of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter
551.551/1	energe such the and of an epochical external german organic, maio, maio, maio

encounter  331.502A Unspecified open wound of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  331.502A Unspecified open wound of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  331.502B Unspecified open wound of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  331.502B Unspecified open wound of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  1 Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  1 Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  2 Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  2 Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  2 Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  2 Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  3 Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  2 Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  3 Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  3 Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  3 Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  3 Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  3 Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  3 Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  3 Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  3 Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  3 Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  3 Laceration with foreign body	004 5040	
S31.501S Unspecified open wound of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela S31.502A Unspecified open wound of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter Unspecified open wound of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter Unspecified open wound of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela S31.501S Unspecified open wound of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela Laceration with oreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.522D Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.531A Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.531B Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital	S31.501D	Unspecified open wound of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent
S31.502A Unspecified open wound of unspecified external genital organs, female, nitial encounter S31.502S Unspecified open wound of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter S31.502S Unspecified open wound of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter S31.511D Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter Laceration with foreign body of unspe	004 5040	
Unspecified open wound of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.502S Unspecified open wound of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela S31.511A Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.511D Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.512A Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela C31.512A Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.512B Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.512B Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.521D Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.521B Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.522B Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.531A Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.531B Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.531B Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.532B Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.531B Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external g		
encounter  331.5028  Unspecified open wound of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.511A  Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.511D  Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.512A  Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.512B  Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.512B  Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.512B  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.521A  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.521D  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.522A  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.522A  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.522B  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.522B  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.531A  Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.531B  Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.532A  Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.532B  Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.541A  Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.541B  Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.542B  Punctur		
S31.511A Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.511D Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.522B  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.531D  Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.532A  Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.532B  Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.541D  Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.542D  Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.551C  Op	S31.502D	
S31.511A Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.511D Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.522B  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.531D  Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.532A  Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.532B  Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.541D  Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.542D  Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.551C  Op	S31.502S	Unspecified open wound of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela
S31.511D Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.512A Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.512A Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.512D Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.512La Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.521A Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.521D Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.522A Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.522D Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.521D Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.531A Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.531D Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.531S Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.532A Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.532B Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.532B Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.532B Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.541A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.542B Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.551D Open bite o		Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial
encounter  S31.511S  Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.512A  Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.512S  Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.512S  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.521D  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.521D  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  Caceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.521S  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.522D  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.531A  Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.531D  Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.531S  Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.532D  Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.532D  Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.541A  Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.541A  Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.541A  Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.541B  Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.542C  Pun	004 5440	
S31.512A Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.512S Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.521A Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.521A Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.521D Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.521S Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.522A Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.522D Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.522B Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.531A Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.531B Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.531A Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.532A Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.532A Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.532B Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.541A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.541B Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.542A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.551C Open bite of unspecified external genital organ		encounter
encounter  S31.512D  Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.512S  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.521D  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.522D  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.531A  Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.531B  Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.532A  Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.532B  Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.532B  Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.541A  Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.542A  Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.542B  Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.542B  Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.551C  Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, s	S31.511S	
S31.512D  Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.521A  Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.521A  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.521S  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.522A  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.522B  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.521A  Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.531A  Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.531B  Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.532A  Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.532B  Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.532B  Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.541A  Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.541B  Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.541B  Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.541B  Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.542B  Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.542B	S31.512A	
subsequent encounter  S31.512S Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.521A Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.521D Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.521S Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.522A Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.522D Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.522D Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.531A Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.531B Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.531S Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.532A Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.532B Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.532B Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.532B Puncture wound with oreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.541D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.541D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.542A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.542B Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.551A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.551A Open	S31.512D	
S31.521A Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.521D Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.522A Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.522A Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.522B Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela encounter  S31.531A Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.531D Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.531S Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.532A Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.532B Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.532B Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.541A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.541B Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.541B Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.542A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.542B Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.542D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.542D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.542D Open bite of unspecified external g		
encounter  S31.521D Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.522A Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.522D Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.522S Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.531A Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.531B Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.532A Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.532D Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.532S Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.541A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.541B Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.541B Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.542A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.542D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.551A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.551A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.552A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter	S31.512S	Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela
S31.521D Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.521S Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.522A Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.522D Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.521A Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.531A Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.531D Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.531S Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.532A Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.532B Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.532B Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.541A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.541B Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.541B Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.542A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.542B Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.542B Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.551A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.551A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter	S31.521A	Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial
encounter  S31.5218 Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.522A Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.522B Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.522B Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.531A Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.531B Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.531B Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.532A Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.532D Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.532B Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.541A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.541D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.542A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.542A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.542B Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.542B Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.551A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.551A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.552A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter		encounter
S31.521S         Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela           S31.522A         Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter           S31.522D         Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter           S31.522S         Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela           S31.531A         Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter           S31.531D         Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter           S31.531S         Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter           S31.532A         Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter           S31.532B         Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela           S31.541A         Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter           S31.541B         Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela           S31.541C         Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter           S31.542D         Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter	S31.521D	
S31.522A Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.522D Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.522S Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.531A Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.531D Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.531S Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.532A Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.532D Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.532S Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.541A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.541D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.542A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.542B Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.542C Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.5542B Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.551A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.551A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.552A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter	S31.521S	
encounter  S31.522D Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.522S Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.531A Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.531D Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.531S Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.532A Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.532D Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.532S Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.541A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.541D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.542A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.542B Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.542C Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.5542B Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.551A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.551A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.551A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.551A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.552A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter		
S31.522D Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.522S Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.531A Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.531D Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.531S Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.532A Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.532D Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.532S Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.541A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.541D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.541S Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.542A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.542D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.542D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.542D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.551A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.551B Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.552A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter		
encounter  S31.522S Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.541A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.541B Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.542A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.542B Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.542C Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.551A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.551B Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.552A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela	S31.522D	
S31.531A Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.531D Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.531S Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.532A Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.532D Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.532S Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.541A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.541D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.541S Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.542A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.542D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.542S Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.551D Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.551D Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.552A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter		
S31.531A Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.531D Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.531S Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.532A Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.532D Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.532S Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.541A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.541D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.541S Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.542A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.542D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.542S Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.551D Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.551D Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.552A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter	S31.522S	Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela
S31.531D Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.531S Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.532A Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.532D Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.532S Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.541A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.541D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.541S Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.542A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.542D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.551A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.551D Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.552A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela	S31.531A	Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial
subsequent encounter  S31.531S Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.532A Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.532D Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.532S Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.541A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.541D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.541S Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.542A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.542D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.542S Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.551A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.551D Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.551S Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.552A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela	S31.531D	
S31.531S Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.532A Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.532D Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.532S Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.541A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.541D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.541S Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.542A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.542D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.542B Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.551A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.551B Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.552A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela		
S31.532A Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.532D Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.532S Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.541A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.541D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.542A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.542A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.542D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.542S Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.551A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.551D Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.552A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela	S31.531S	Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male,
initial encounter  S31.532D Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.532S Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.541A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.541D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.541S Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.542A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.542D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.542S Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.551A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.551S Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.552A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela	S31.532A	
S31.532D Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.532S Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.541A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.541D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.541S Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.542A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.542D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.542S Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.551A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.551D Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.551S Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.552A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter	33113321	
subsequent encounter  S31.532S Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.541A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.541D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.541S Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.542A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.542D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.542S Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.551A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.551D Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.551S Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.552A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter	S31.532D	
S31.532S Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.541A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.541D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.541S Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.542A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.542D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.542S Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.551A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.551D Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.551S Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.552A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter		
S31.541A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.541D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.541S Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.542A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.542D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.542S Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.551A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.551B Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.552A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela	S31.532S	
encounter  S31.541D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.541S Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.542D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.542S Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela S31.551A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.551D Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter S31.551S Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter		
encounter  S31.541D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.541S Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.542D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.542S Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela S31.551A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.551D Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter S31.551S Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter	S31.541A	Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial
subsequent encounter  S31.541S Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.542A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.542D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.542S Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.551A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.551D Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.551S Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.552A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter		
S31.542A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.542D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.542S Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.551A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.551D Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.551S Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.552A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter	S31.541D	Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male,
S31.542A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.542D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.542S Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela S31.551A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.551D Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter S31.551S Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter		subsequent encounter
S31.542A Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter  S31.542D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.542S Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela S31.551A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.551D Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter S31.551S Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter	S31.541S	Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela
encounter  S31.542D Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter  S31.542S Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela S31.551A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.551D Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter S31.551S Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela S31.552A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter		
subsequent encounter  S31.542S Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela  S31.551A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.551D Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.551S Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.552A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter		
S31.542S Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela S31.551A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter S31.551D Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter S31.551S Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela S31.552A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter	S31.542D	Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female,
S31.551A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.551D Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.551S Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.552A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter		
S31.551A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter  S31.551D Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter  S31.551S Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela  S31.552A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter	S31.542S	
S31.551D Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter S31.551S Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela S31.552A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter	S31.551A	
S31.551S Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela S31.552A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter		•
S31.552A Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter		•
		• • •
	S31.552D	Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter

S31.552S	Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela
S31.600A	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.600D	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.600S	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.601A	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.601D	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.601S	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.602A	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.602D	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.602S	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.603A	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.603D	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.603S	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.604A	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.604D	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.604S	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.605A	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.605D	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.605S	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.609A	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.609D	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.609S	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into
201.0101	peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.610A	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration
004.0400	into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.610D	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration
004.0400	into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.610S	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration
004.0444	into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.611A	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration
C24 C44D	into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.611D	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration
C24 644C	into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.611S	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration
	into peritoneal cavity, sequela

S31.612A	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.612D	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.612S	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.613A	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.613D	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.613S	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.614A	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.614D	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.614S	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.615A	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.615D	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.615S	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.619A	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.619D	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.619S	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.620A	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.620D	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.620S	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.621A	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.621D	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.621S	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.622A	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.622D	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.622S	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.623A	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.623D	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.623S	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela

S31.624A	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.624D	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.624S	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.625A	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.625D	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.625S	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.629A	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration
S31.629D	into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter  Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration
S31.629S	into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter  Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration
	into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.630A	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.630D	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.630S	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with
	penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.631A	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with
	penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.631D	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.631S	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.632A	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with
S31.632D	penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter  Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with
C04 C00C	penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.632S	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.633A	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.633D	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.633S	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.634A	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.634D	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.634S	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.635A	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.635D	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with
	penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.635S	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela

S31.639A	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with
	penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.639D	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.639S	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.640A	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.640D	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.640S	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.641A	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.641D	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.641S	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.642A	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.642D	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.642S	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.643A	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.643D	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.643S	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.644A	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.644D	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.644S	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.645A	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.645D	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.645S	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.649A	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.649D	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.649S	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.650A	Open bite of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.650D	Open bite of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.650S	Open bite of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela

S31.651A	Open bite of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.651D	Open bite of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.651S	Open bite of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.652A	Open bite of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.652D	Open bite of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.652S	Open bite of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.653A	Open bite of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.653D	Open bite of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.653S	Open bite of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.654A	Open bite of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.654D	Open bite of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.654S	Open bite of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.655A	Open bite of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.655D	Open bite of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.655S	Open bite of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.659A	Open bite of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.659D	Open bite of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.659S	Open bite of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S32.301A	Unspecified fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.301B	Unspecified fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.301D	Unspecified fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.301G	Unspecified fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.301K	Unspecified fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.301S	Unspecified fracture of right ilium, sequela
S32.302A	Unspecified fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.302B	Unspecified fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.302D	Unspecified fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.302G	Unspecified fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.302K	Unspecified fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.302S	Unspecified fracture of left ilium, sequela
S32.309A	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.309B	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.309D	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.309G	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing

S32.309K	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with
000 0000	nonunion
S32.309S	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ilium, sequela
S32.311A	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.311B	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.311D	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.311G	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.311K	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.311S	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, sequela
S32.312A	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.312B	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.312D	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.312G	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.312K	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.312S	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, sequela
S32.313A	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.313B	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.313D	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.313G	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.313K	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.313S	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, sequela
S32.314A	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.314B	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.314D	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.314G	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.314K	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.314S	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, sequela
S32.315A	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.315B	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.315D	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.315G	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.315K	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.315S	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, sequela
S32.316A	Nondisplaced avalsion fracture of left flidth, sequela  Nondisplaced avalsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.316B	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.316D	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.316G	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing

S32.316K	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture
	with nonunion
S32.316S	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, sequela
S32.391A	Other fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.391B	Other fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.391D	Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.391G	Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.391K	Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.391S	Other fracture of right ilium, sequela
S32.392A	Other fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.392B	Other fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.392D	Other fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.392G	Other fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.392K	Other fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.392S	Other fracture of left ilium, sequela
S32.399A	Other fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.399B	Other fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.399D	Other fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.399G	Other fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed
002.000	healing
S32.399K	Other fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.399S	Other fracture of unspecified ilium, sequela
S32.401A	Unspecified fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.401B	Unspecified fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.401D	Unspecified fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine
002.4010	healing
S32.401G	Unspecified fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed
S32.401K	healing
332.401K	Unspecified fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.401S	Unspecified fracture of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.402A	Unspecified fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.402B	Unspecified fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.402D	Unspecified fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine
000 1000	healing
S32.402G	Unspecified fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.402K	Unspecified fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.402S	Unspecified fracture of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.409A	Unspecified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.409B	Unspecified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.409D	Unspecified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with
<del></del>	routine healing
S32.409G	Unspecified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with
000 1000	delayed healing
S32.409K	Unspecified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.409S	Unspecified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.411A	
	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.411B	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.411D	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.411G	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing

S32.411K	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture
C22 444C	with nonunion
S32.411S	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.412A	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.412B	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.412D	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.412G	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.412K	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.412S	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.413A	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.413B	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.413D	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.413G	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.413K	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.413S	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.414A	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.414B	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.414D	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.414G	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.414K	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.414S	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.415A	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.415B	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.415D	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.415G	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.415K	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.415S	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.416A	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.416B	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.416D	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.416G	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing

S32.416K	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.416S	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.421A	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.421B	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.421D	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.421G	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.421K	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.421S	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.422A	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.422B	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.422D	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.422G	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.422K	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.422S	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.423A	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.423B	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.423D	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.423G	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.423K	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.423S	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.424A	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.424B	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.424D	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.424G	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.424K	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.424S	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.425A	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.425B	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.425D	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.425G	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.425K	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion

S32.425S	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.426A	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for
	closed fracture
S32.426B	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for
	open fracture
S32.426D	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter
	for fracture with routine healing
S32.426G	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter
	for fracture with delayed healing
S32.426K	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter
	for fracture with nonunion
S32.426S	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.431A	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, initial encounter for
	closed fracture
S32.431B	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, initial encounter for
	open fracture
S32.431D	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, subsequent
	encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.431G	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, subsequent
	encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.431K	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, subsequent
	encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.431S	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.432A	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, initial encounter for
	closed fracture
S32.432B	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, initial encounter for
	open fracture
S32.432D	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter
	for fracture with routine healing
S32.432G	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter
	for fracture with delayed healing
S32.432K	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter
	for fracture with nonunion
S32.432S	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.433A	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum, initial
	encounter for closed fracture
S32.433B	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum, initial
000 1000	encounter for open fracture
S32.433D	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent
000 1000	encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.433G	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent
000 4001/	encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.433K	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent
000 4000	encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.433S	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.434A	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, initial encounter
C22 424D	for closed fracture
S32.434B	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, initial encounter
C32 424D	for open fracture
S32.434D	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, subsequent
S32.434G	encounter for fracture with routine healing
332.434G	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, subsequent
S32.434K	encounter for fracture with delayed healing  Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, subsequent
332.434N	encounter for fracture with nonunion
	encounter for fracture with horizifion

S32.434S	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.435A	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, initial encounter
	for closed fracture
S32.435B	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, initial encounter
	for open fracture
S32.435D	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, subsequent
	encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.435G	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, subsequent
	encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.435K	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, subsequent
	encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.435S	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.436A	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum, initial
	encounter for closed fracture
S32.436B	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum, initial
	encounter for open fracture
S32.436D	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum,
	subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.436G	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum,
	subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.436K	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum,
	subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.436S	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.441A	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, initial encounter for
000 4440	closed fracture
S32.441B	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, initial encounter for
C00 444D	open fracture
S32.441D	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.441G	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, subsequent
332.4410	encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.441K	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, subsequent
002.44110	encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.441S	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.442A	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, initial encounter for
002.442/	closed fracture
S32.442B	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, initial encounter for
002	open fracture
S32.442D	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, subsequent
	encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.442G	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, subsequent
	encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.442K	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, subsequent
	encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.442S	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.443A	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, initial
	encounter for closed fracture
S32.443B	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, initial
	encounter for open fracture
S32.443D	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent
	encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.443G	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent
	encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.443K	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent
	encounter for fracture with nonunion

S32.443S	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.444A	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, initial
	encounter for closed fracture
S32.444B	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, initial
	encounter for open fracture
S32.444D	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, subsequent
	encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.444G	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, subsequent
	encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.444K	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, subsequent
	encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.444S	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.445A	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, initial encounter
	for closed fracture
S32.445B	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, initial encounter
	for open fracture
S32.445D	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, subsequent
	encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.445G	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, subsequent
	encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.445K	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, subsequent
	encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.445S	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.446A	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, initial
	encounter for closed fracture
S32.446B	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, initial
	encounter for open fracture
S32.446D	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum,
	subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.446G	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum,
	subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.446K	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum,
	subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.446S	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.451A	Displaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.451B	Displaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.451D	Displaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with
	routine healing
S32.451G	Displaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with
	delayed healing
S32.451K	Displaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with
	nonunion
S32.451S	Displaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.452A	Displaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.452B	Displaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.452D	Displaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with
	routine healing
S32.452G	Displaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with
	delayed healing
S32.452K	Displaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with
	nonunion
S32.452S	Displaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.453A	Displaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed
	fracture
	nactare

S32.453B	Displaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.453D	Displaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.453G	Displaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.453K	Displaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.453S	Displaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.454A	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.454B	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.454D	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.454G	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.454K	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.454S	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.455A	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.455B	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.455D	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.455G	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.455K	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.455S	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.456A	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.456B	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.456D	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.456G	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.456K	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.456S	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.461A	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.461B	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.461D	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.461G	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.461K	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.461S	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.462A	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.462B	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture

S32.462D	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent
	encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.462G	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.462K	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.462S	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.463A	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.463B	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.463D	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.463G	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.463K	
332.403N	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum,
000 4000	subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.463S	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.464A	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.464B	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.464D	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.464G	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.464K	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.464S	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.465A	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.465B	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.465D	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.465G	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.465K	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.465S	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.466A	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial
000 4005	encounter for closed fracture
S32.466B	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.466D	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.466G	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.466K	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.466S	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.471A	Displaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture

S32.471D	Displaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.471G	Displaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.471K	Displaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.471S	Displaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.472A	Displaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.472B	Displaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.472D	Displaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.472G	Displaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.472K	Displaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.472S	Displaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.473A	Displaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.473B	Displaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.473D	Displaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.473G	Displaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.473K	Displaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.473S	Displaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.474A	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.474B	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.474D	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.474G	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.474K	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.474S	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.475A	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.475B	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.475D	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.475G	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.475K	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.475S	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.476A	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.476B	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.476D	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
	-

S32.476G	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.476K	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.476S	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.481A	Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.481B	Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.481D	
	Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.481G	Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.481K	Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.481S	Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.482A	Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.482B	Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.482D	Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.482G	Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.482K	Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.482S	Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.483A	Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.483B	Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.483D	Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture
002.400D	with routine healing
S32.483G	Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.483K	Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.483S	Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.484A	Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.484B	Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.484D	Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.484G	Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.484K	Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.484S	Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.485A	Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.485B	Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.485D	Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.485G	Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.485K	Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.485S	Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.486A	Nondisplaced dome fracture of inspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.486B	Nondisplaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture

S32.486D	Nondisplaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.486G	Nondisplaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.486K	Nondisplaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.486S	Nondisplaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.491A	Other specified fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.491B	Other specified fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.491D	Other specified fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.491G	Other specified fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.491K	Other specified fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.491S	Other specified fracture of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.492A	Other specified fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.492B	Other specified fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.492D	Other specified fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.492G	Other specified fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.492K	Other specified fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.492S	Other specified fracture of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.499A	Other specified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.499B	Other specified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.499D	Other specified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.499G	Other specified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.499K	Other specified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.499S	Other specified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.501A	Unspecified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.501B	Unspecified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.501D	Unspecified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.501G	Unspecified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.501K	Unspecified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.501S	Unspecified fracture of right pubis, sequela
S32.502A	Unspecified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.502B	Unspecified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.502D	Unspecified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.502G	Unspecified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.502K	Unspecified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.502S	Unspecified fracture of left pubis, sequela
S32.509A	Unspecified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.509B	Unspecified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.509D	Unspecified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.509G	Unspecified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing

nonunion  \$32.508S Unspecified fracture of unspecified pubis, sequela  \$32.511A Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture  \$32.511B Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, initial encounter for open fracture  \$32.511B Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  \$32.511C Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  \$32.511K Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  \$32.511K Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, sequela  \$32.512F Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture  \$32.512P Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, initial encounter for open fracture  \$32.512D Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  \$32.512F Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  \$32.512F Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  \$32.512F Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  \$32.512F Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  \$32.512F Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture  \$32.512F Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture  \$32.512F Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  \$32.519F Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  \$32.519F Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  \$32.591A Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  \$32.591B Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  \$32.591C Other specified fractu	S32.509K	Unspecified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with
S32.511B Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.511B Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.511C Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.511K Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.511K Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.511S Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, subsequent encounter for closed fracture S32.512B Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.512B Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.512C Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.512K Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.512B Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.519A Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for closed fracture S32.519B Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.519D Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.519C Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.519B Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.519C Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.519B Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.519B Other specified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.591B Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.591C Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encoun		nonunion
S32.511B Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.511C Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.511K Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.511K Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.512F Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, initial encounter for open fracture  Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, initial encounter for open fracture  Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.512C Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.512F Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, sequela  S32.519A Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.519B Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.519B Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.519C Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.519B Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.519C Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.519C Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.591A Other specified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.591B Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.591C Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.592B Other specified fracture of left pubis, subseq	S32.509S	Unspecified fracture of unspecified pubis, sequela
Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing	S32.511A	Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture
healing  S32.511G  Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.511K  Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.512A  Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.512B  Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, initial encounter for open fracture  Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.512C  Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.512S  Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.512B  Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture  Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture  Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.519B  Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.519C  Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.519K  Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.519S  Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.519A  Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.519B  Other specified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.591B  Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.591C  Other specified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.591C  Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.592A  Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounte	S32.511B	Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.5116 Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.5118 Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.5128 Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, sequela S32.5128 Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.5128 Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.5129 Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.5126 Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.5198 Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.5198 Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.591A Other specified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.591A Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.591A Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.592A Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fract	S32.511D	
S32.512A Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, sequela  S32.512B Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.512B Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, initial encounter for open fracture  Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.512K Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.512F Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.519A Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.519B Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.519G Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.519F Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with elayed healing  S32.519F Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.519F Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.519F Other specified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.591B Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.591C Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.591C Other specified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.592B Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.592B Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.592B Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for open fracture  Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Other specified fracture o	S32.511G	Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed
S32.512A Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.512B Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.512C Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.512C Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.512K Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.512S Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, sequela S32.519A Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.519B Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.519G Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.519S Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.519S Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.519S Other specified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.591B Other specified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.591B Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.591C Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.591C Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.592A Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for fracture with nonunion Contexture specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Contexture specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Contexture specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Contexture specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent e		
S32.512B Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.512C Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.512K Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.512K Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.512K Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.519A Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.519B Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.519G Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.519K Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.519A Other specified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.591A Other specified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.591D Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.591K Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.591S Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.592A Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.592B Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.592C Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.592C Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.592C Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.592C Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.599		
S32.512D		
Sa2.512G   Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing		
S32.512G Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.512K Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.519A Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.519B Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.519D Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.519C Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.519K Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.519S Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.519B Other specified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.591B Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.591G Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.591S Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.591S Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.591S Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.592D Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing C32.592D Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion C32.592D Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing C32.592C Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion C32.592D Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion C32.592D Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion C32.599D Other specified fracture of left pubis, subseq	S32.512D	
S32.5128         Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, sequela           S32.519A         Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture           S32.519B         Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture           S32.519D         Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing           S32.519G         Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing           S32.519K         Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion           S32.519B         Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, sequela           S32.591B         Other specified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture           S32.591B         Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing           S32.591G         Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion           S32.591K         Other specified fracture of right pubis, sequela           S32.591S         Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture           S32.592B         Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for fracture with nonunion           S32.592B         Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nealing           S32.592C	S32.512G	Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.519A Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.519B Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.519D Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.519G Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.519K Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.519S Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, sequela S32.591A Other specified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.591B Other specified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.591D Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.591K Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.591S Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.591B Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.592B Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.592B Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.592C Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.592C Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.592C Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.599A Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Context specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for fracture with nonunion Context specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for fracture Cother specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for fracture Cother specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter		
S32.519B Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.519G Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.519G Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.519K Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.519S Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, sequela S32.591A Other specified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.591B Other specified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.591D Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.591G Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.591S Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.591S Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.592A Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.592B Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.592C Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.592C Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.592C Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.592B Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.599B Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.599B Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.599B Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.599G Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing		
S32.519D Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.519G Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.519K Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.519S Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, sequela S32.591A Other specified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.591B Other specified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.591D Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.591G Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.591K Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.591S Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.592A Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.592B Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.592G Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.592C Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.592C Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.592C Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion C32.599B Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.599B Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for fracture with routine healing C42.599B Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for fracture with routine healing C53.599B Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing	S32.519A	
routine healing  S32.519G Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.519K Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.519S Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, sequela  S32.591A Other specified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.591B Other specified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.591D Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.591G Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.591S Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.591S Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.592B Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.592B Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.592C Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.592C Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.592C Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.592S Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.599B Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.599B Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.599G Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.599G Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing	S32.519B	Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture
delayed healing  Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, sequela  S32.591A Other specified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.591B Other specified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.591D Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.591G Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.591K Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.591S Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.592A Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.592D Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.592C Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.592K Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.592S Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.599B Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.599B Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.599G Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.599G Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.599G Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing	S32.519D	
S32.519K Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.519S Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, sequela  S32.591A Other specified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.591B Other specified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.591D Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.591G Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.591K Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.591S Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.592A Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.592B Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.592C Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.592C Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.592C Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.592S Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.599C Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.599B Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for fracture with routine healing  Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for fracture with routine healing  Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing	S32.519G	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
S32.591A Other specified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.591B Other specified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.591D Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.591G Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.591K Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.591S Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.592A Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.592B Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.592D Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.592G Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.592S Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.592S Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for closed fracture S32.599B Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.599B Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.599B Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.599B Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.599B Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing	S32.519K	Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with
S32.591A Other specified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.591B Other specified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.591D Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.591G Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.591K Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.591S Other specified fracture of right pubis, sequela S32.592A Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.592B Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.592D Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.592G Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.592S Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.592S Other specified fracture of left pubis, sequela S32.599A Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.599B Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture S32.599D Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.599G Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.599G Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing	S32.519S	
S32.591B Other specified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.591D Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.591G Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.591K Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.591S Other specified fracture of right pubis, sequela S32.592A Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.592B Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.592C Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.592K Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.592S Other specified fracture of left pubis, sequela S32.599A Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.599B Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.599D Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.599G Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.599G Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.599G Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing	S32.591A	
S32.591B Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.591G Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.591K Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.591S Other specified fracture of left pubis, sequela S32.592A Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.592B Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for pen fracture S32.592D Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.592G Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.592K Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.592S Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.599A Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.599B Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.599G Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.599G Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing	S32.591B	
S32.591G Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.591K Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.591S Other specified fracture of left pubis, sequela S32.592A Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.592B Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.592D Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.592G Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.592K Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.592S Other specified fracture of left pubis, sequela S32.599A Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.599B Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.599D Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.599G Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing		Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine
S32.591K Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.591S Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.592B Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.592D Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.592G Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.592K Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.592S Other specified fracture of left pubis, sequela S32.599A Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.599B Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.599D Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.599G Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.599G Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing	S32.591G	Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed
S32.592A Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.592B Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.592D Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.592G Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.592K Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.592S Other specified fracture of left pubis, sequela S32.599A Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.599B Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.599D Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.599G Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing	S32.591K	
S32.592A Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.592B Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.592D Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.592G Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.592K Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.592S Other specified fracture of left pubis, sequela  S32.599A Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.599B Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.599D Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.599G Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing		
S32.592B Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.592D Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.592G Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.592K Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.592S Other specified fracture of left pubis, sequela  S32.599A Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.599B Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.599D Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.599G Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing		
S32.592G Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.592G Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.592K Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.592S Other specified fracture of left pubis, sequela  S32.599A Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.599B Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.599D Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.599G Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing		
S32.592G Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.592K Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.592S Other specified fracture of left pubis, sequela S32.599A Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.599B Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.599D Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.599G Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing		Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine
S32.592K Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.592S Other specified fracture of left pubis, sequela S32.599A Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.599B Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.599D Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.599G Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing	S32.592G	Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed
S32.592S Other specified fracture of left pubis, sequela S32.599A Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.599B Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.599D Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.599G Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing	S32.592K	
S32.599A Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.599B Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.599D Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.599G Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing		
S32.599B Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture S32.599D Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.599G Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing		
S32.599D Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.599G Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing		
S32.599G Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing		Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with
	S32.599G	Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with
S32.599K Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion	S32.599K	Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with
S32.599S Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, sequela	S32.599S	
S32.601A Unspecified fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture		

S32.601B	Unspecified fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.601D	Unspecified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine
	healing
S32.601G	Unspecified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed
	healing
S32.601K	Unspecified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.601S	Unspecified fracture of right ischium, sequela
S32.602A	Unspecified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.602B	Unspecified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.602D	Unspecified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.602G	Unspecified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.602K	Unspecified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.602S	Unspecified fracture of left ischium, sequela
S32.609A	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.609B	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.609D	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with
	routine healing
S32.609G	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with
	delayed healing
S32.609K	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with
	nonunion
S32.609S	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ischium, sequela
S32.611A	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.611B	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.611D	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with
0000110	routine healing
S32.611G	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with
S32.611K	delayed healing  Displaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with
532.011K	nonunion
S32.611S	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, sequela
S32.6113	Displaced avaision fracture of light ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.612B	Displaced avalsion fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for open fracture  Displaced avalsion fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.612D	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine
002.0120	healing
S32.612G	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with
	delayed healing
S32.612K	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with
	nonunion
S32.612S	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, sequela
S32.613A	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.613B	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.613D	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture
	with routine healing
S32.613G	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture
	with delayed healing
S32.613K	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture
0000:00	with nonunion
S32.613S	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, sequela
S32.614A	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.614B	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for open fracture

S32.614D	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.614G	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.614K	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.614S	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, sequela
S32.615A	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.615B	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.615D	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.615G	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.615K	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.615S	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, sequela
S32.616A	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.616B	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.616D	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.616G	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.616K	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.616S	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, sequela
S32.691A	Other specified fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.691B	Other specified fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.691D	Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.691G	Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.691K	Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.691S	Other specified fracture of right ischium, sequela
S32.692A	Other specified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.692B	Other specified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.692D	Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.692G	Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.692K	Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.692S	Other specified fracture of left ischium, sequela
S32.699A	Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.699B	Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.699D	Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.699G	Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.699K	Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.699S	Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, sequela
S32.810A	Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for closed fracture

S32.810B	Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.810D	Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.810G	Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.810K	Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.810S	Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, sequela
S32.811A	Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.811B	Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.811D	Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.811G	Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.811K	Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.811S	Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, sequela
S32.82xA	Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.82xB	Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.82xD	Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.82xG	Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.82xK	Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.82xS	Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, sequela
S32.89xA	Fracture of other parts of pelvis, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.89xB	Fracture of other parts of pelvis, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.89xD	Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.89xG	Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.89xK	Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.89xS	Fracture of other parts of pelvis, sequela
S32.9xxA	Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.9xxB	Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.9xxD	Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.9xxG	Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.9xxK	Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.9xxS	Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, sequela
S35.00xA	Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, initial encounter
S35.00xD	Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, subsequent encounter
S35.00xS	Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, sequela
S35.01xA	Minor laceration of abdominal aorta, initial encounter
S35.01xD	Minor laceration of abdominal aorta, subsequent encounter
S35.01xS	Minor laceration of abdominal aorta, sequela
000.0180	willor laceration of abdomina aona, sequeia

005.00.4	Martin Land Control of the Control o
S35.02xA	Major laceration of abdominal aorta, initial encounter
S35.02xD	Major laceration of abdominal aorta, subsequent encounter
S35.02xS	Major laceration of abdominal aorta, sequela
S35.09xA	Other injury of abdominal aorta, initial encounter
S35.09xD	Other injury of abdominal aorta, subsequent encounter
S35.09xS	Other injury of abdominal aorta, sequela
S35.10xA	Unspecified injury of inferior vena cava, initial encounter
S35.10xD	Unspecified injury of inferior vena cava, subsequent encounter
S35.10xS	Unspecified injury of inferior vena cava, sequela
S35.11xA	Minor laceration of inferior vena cava, initial encounter
S35.11xD	Minor laceration of inferior vena cava, subsequent encounter
S35.11xS	Minor laceration of inferior vena cava, sequela
S35.12xA	Major laceration of inferior vena cava, initial encounter
S35.12xD	Major laceration of inferior vena cava, subsequent encounter
S35.12xS	Major laceration of inferior vena cava, sequela
S35.19xA	Other injury of inferior vena cava, initial encounter
S35.19xD	Other injury of inferior vena cava, subsequent encounter
S35.19xS	Other injury of inferior vena cava, sequela
S35.211A	Minor laceration of celiac artery, initial encounter
S35.211D	Minor laceration of celiac artery, subsequent encounter
S35.211S	Minor laceration of celiac artery, sequela
S35.212A	Major laceration of celiac artery, initial encounter
S35.212D	Major laceration of celiac artery, subsequent encounter
S35.212S	Major laceration of celiac artery, sequela
S35.218A	Other injury of celiac artery, initial encounter
S35.218D	Other injury of celiac artery, subsequent encounter
S35.218S	Other injury of celiac artery, sequela
S35.219A	Unspecified injury of celiac artery, initial encounter
S35.219D	Unspecified injury of celiac artery, subsequent encounter
S35.219S	Unspecified injury of celiac artery, sequela
S35.221A	Minor laceration of superior mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.221D	Minor laceration of superior mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.221S	Minor laceration of superior mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.222A	Major laceration of superior mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.222D	Major laceration of superior mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.222S	Major laceration of superior mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.228A	Other injury of superior mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.228D	Other injury of superior mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.228S	Other injury of superior mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.229A	Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.229D	Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.229S	Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.231A	Minor laceration of inferior mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.231D	Minor laceration of inferior mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.231S	Minor laceration of inferior mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.232A	Major laceration of inferior mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.232D	Major laceration of inferior mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.232S	Major laceration of inferior mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.238A	Other injury of inferior mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.238D	Other injury of inferior mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.238S	Other injury of inferior mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.239A	Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.239D	Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
000.200D	energe and any or another modernous artery, easted and officer to the control

S35.239S	Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.291A	Minor laceration of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.291D	Minor laceration of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.291S	Minor laceration of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.292A	Major laceration of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.292D	Major laceration of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.292S	Major laceration of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.298A	Other injury of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.298D	Other injury of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.298S	Other injury of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.299A	Unspecified injury of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.299D	Unspecified injury of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.299S	Unspecified injury of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.311A	Laceration of portal vein, initial encounter
S35.311D	Laceration of portal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.311S	Laceration of portal vein, sequela
S35.318A	Other specified injury of portal vein, initial encounter
S35.318D	Other specified injury of portal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.318S	Other specified injury of portal vein, sequela
S35.319A	Unspecified injury of portal vein, initial encounter
S35.319D	Unspecified injury of portal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.319S	Unspecified injury of portal vein, sequela
S35.321A	Laceration of splenic vein, initial encounter
S35.321D	Laceration of splenic vein, subsequent encounter
S35.321S	Laceration of splenic vein, sequela
S35.328A	Other specified injury of splenic vein, initial encounter
S35.328D	Other specified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter
S35.328S	Other specified injury of splenic vein, sequela
S35.329A	Unspecified injury of splenic vein, initial encounter
S35.329D	Unspecified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter
S35.329S	Unspecified injury of splenic vein, sequela
S35.331A	Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter
S35.331D	Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter
S35.331S	Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, sequela
S35.338A	Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter
S35.338D	Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter
S35.338S	Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela
S35.339A	Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter
S35.339D	Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter
S35.339S	Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela
S35.341A	Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter
S35.341D	Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter
S35.341S	Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela
S35.348A	Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter
S35.348D	Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter
S35.348S	Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela
S35.349A	Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter
S35.349D	Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter
S35.349S	Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela
S35.401A	Unspecified injury of right renal artery, initial encounter
S35.401D	Unspecified injury of right renal artery, subsequent encounter
S35.401S	Unspecified injury of right renal artery, sequela
S35.402A	Unspecified injury of left renal artery, initial encounter
300. 10 <i>LI</i> (	Choposition injury or fore rotter actory, initial offoodition

S35.402D	Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter
S35.402S	Unspecified injury of left renal artery, sequela
S35.403A	Unspecified injury of unspecified renal artery, initial encounter
S35.403D	Unspecified injury of unspecified renal artery, subsequent encounter
S35.403S	Unspecified injury of unspecified renal artery, sequela
S35.404A	Unspecified injury of right renal vein, initial encounter
S35.404D	Unspecified injury of right renal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.404S	Unspecified injury of right renal vein, sequela
S35.405A	Unspecified injury of left renal vein, initial encounter
S35.405D	Unspecified injury of left renal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.405S	Unspecified injury of left renal vein, sequela
S35.406A	Unspecified injury of unspecified renal vein, initial encounter
S35.406D	Unspecified injury of unspecified renal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.406S	Unspecified injury of unspecified renal vein, sequela
S35.411A	Laceration of right renal artery, initial encounter
S35.411D	Laceration of right renal artery, subsequent encounter
S35.411S	Laceration of right renal artery, sequela
S35.412A	Laceration of left renal artery, initial encounter
S35.412D	Laceration of left renal artery, subsequent encounter
S35.412S	Laceration of left renal artery, sequela
S35.413A	Laceration of unspecified renal artery, initial encounter
S35.413D	Laceration of unspecified renal artery, subsequent encounter
S35.413S	Laceration of unspecified renal artery, sequela
S35.414A	Laceration of right renal vein, initial encounter
S35.414D	Laceration of right renal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.414S	Laceration of right renal vein, sequela
S35.415A	Laceration of left renal vein, initial encounter
S35.415D	Laceration of left renal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.415S	Laceration of left renal vein, sequela
S35.416A	Laceration of unspecified renal vein, initial encounter
S35.416D	Laceration of unspecified renal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.416S	Laceration of unspecified renal vein, sequela
S35.491A	Other specified injury of right renal artery, initial encounter
S35.491D	Other specified injury of right renal artery, subsequent encounter
S35.491S	Other specified injury of right renal artery, sequela
S35.492A	Other specified injury of left renal artery, initial encounter
S35.492D	Other specified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter
S35.492S	Other specified injury of left renal artery, sequela
S35.493A	Other specified injury of unspecified renal artery, initial encounter
S35.493D	Other specified injury of unspecified renal artery, subsequent encounter
S35.493S	Other specified injury of unspecified renal artery, sequela
S35.494A	Other specified injury of right renal vein, initial encounter
S35.494D	Other specified injury of right renal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.494S	Other specified injury of right renal vein, sequela
S35.495A	Other specified injury of left renal vein, initial encounter
S35.495D	Other specified injury of left renal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.495S	Other specified injury of left renal vein, sequela
S35.496A	Other specified injury of unspecified renal vein, initial encounter
S35.496D	Other specified injury of unspecified renal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.496S	Other specified injury of unspecified renal vein, sequela
S35.50xA	Injury of unspecified iliac blood vessel(s), initial encounter
S35.50xD	Injury of unspecified iliac blood vessel(s), subsequent encounter
S35.50xS	Injury of unspecified iliac blood vessel(s), sequela

S35.511A	Injury of right iliac artery, initial encounter
S35.511D	Injury of right iliac artery, subsequent encounter
S35.511S	Injury of right iliac artery, sequela
S35.512A	Injury of left iliac artery, initial encounter
S35.512D	Injury of left iliac artery, subsequent encounter
S35.512S	Injury of left iliac artery, sequela
S35.513A	Injury of unspecified iliac artery, initial encounter
S35.513D	Injury of unspecified iliac artery, subsequent encounter
S35.513S	Injury of unspecified iliac artery, sequela
S35.514A	Injury of right iliac vein, initial encounter
S35.514D	Injury of right iliac vein, subsequent encounter
S35.514S	Injury of right iliac vein, sequela
S35.515A	Injury of left iliac vein, initial encounter
S35.515D	Injury of left iliac vein, subsequent encounter
S35.515S	Injury of left iliac vein, sequela
S35.516A	Injury of unspecified iliac vein, initial encounter
S35.516D	Injury of unspecified iliac vein, subsequent encounter
S35.516S	Injury of unspecified iliac vein, sequela
S35.531A	Injury of right uterine artery, initial encounter
S35.531D	Injury of right uterine artery, subsequent encounter
S35.531S	Injury of right uterine artery, sequela
S35.532A	Injury of left uterine artery, initial encounter
S35.532D	Injury of left uterine artery, subsequent encounter
S35.532S	Injury of left uterine artery, sequela
S35.533A	Injury of unspecified uterine artery, initial encounter
S35.533D	Injury of unspecified uterine artery, subsequent encounter
S35.533S	Injury of unspecified uterine artery, sequela
S35.534A	Injury of right uterine vein, initial encounter
S35.534D	Injury of right uterine vein, subsequent encounter
S35.534S	Injury of right uterine vein, sequela
S35.535A	Injury of left uterine vein, initial encounter
S35.535D	Injury of left uterine vein, subsequent encounter
S35.535S	Injury of left uterine vein, sequela
S35.536A	Injury of unspecified uterine vein, initial encounter
S35.536D	Injury of unspecified uterine vein, subsequent encounter
S35.536S	Injury of unspecified uterine vein, sequela
S35.59xA	Injury of other iliac blood vessels, initial encounter
S35.59xD	Injury of other iliac blood vessels, subsequent encounter
S35.59xS	Injury of other iliac blood vessels, sequela
S35.8x1A	Laceration of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial
300.00.77	encounter
S35.8x1D	Laceration of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent
300.07.12	encounter
S35.8x1S	Laceration of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela
S35.8x8A	Other specified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level,
	initial encounter
S35.8x8D	Other specified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level,
	subsequent encounter
S35.8x8S	Other specified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level,
	sequela
S35.8x9A	Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial
	encounter
S35.8x9D	Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level,
	subsequent encounter

S35.8x9S	Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela
S35.90xA	Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter
S35.90xD	Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter
S35.90xS	Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela
S35.91xA	Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter
S35.91xD	Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter
S35.91xS	Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela
S35.99xA	Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis
000.007	level, initial encounter
S35.99xD	Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis
	level, subsequent encounter
S35.99xS	Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis
	level, sequela
S36.00xS	Unspecified injury of spleen, sequela
S36.020S	Minor contusion of spleen, sequela
S36.021S	Major contusion of spleen, sequela
S36.029S	Unspecified contusion of spleen, sequela
S36.030S	Superficial (capsular) laceration of spleen, sequela
S36.031S	Moderate laceration of spleen, sequela
S36.032A	Major laceration of spleen, initial encounter
S36.032D	Major laceration of spleen, subsequent encounter
S36.032S	Major laceration of spleen, sequela
S36.039S	Unspecified laceration of spleen, sequela
S36.09xS	Other injury of spleen, sequela
S36.112A	Contusion of liver, initial encounter
S36.112D	Contusion of liver, subsequent encounter
S36.112S	Contusion of liver, sequela
S36.113A	Laceration of liver, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S36.113D	Laceration of liver, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S36.113S	Laceration of liver, unspecified degree, sequela
S36.114A	Minor laceration of liver, initial encounter
S36.114D	Minor laceration of liver, subsequent encounter
S36.114S	Minor laceration of liver, sequela
S36.115A	Moderate laceration of liver, initial encounter
S36.115D	Moderate laceration of liver, subsequent encounter
S36.115S	Moderate laceration of liver, sequela
S36.116A	Major laceration of liver, initial encounter
S36.116D	Major laceration of liver, subsequent encounter
S36.116S	Major laceration of liver, sequela
S36.118A	Other injury of liver, initial encounter
S36.118D	Other injury of liver, subsequent encounter
S36.118S	Other injury of liver, sequela
S36.119A	Unspecified injury of liver, initial encounter
S36.119D	Unspecified injury of liver, subsequent encounter
S36.119S	Unspecified injury of liver, sequela
S36.122A	Contusion of gallbladder, initial encounter
S36.122D	Contusion of gallbladder, subsequent encounter
S36.122S	Contusion of gallbladder, sequela

S36.123A	Logaration of collaboration on appropriate
	Laceration of gallbladder, initial encounter
S36.123D	Laceration of gallbladder, subsequent encounter
S36.123S	Laceration of gallbladder, sequela
S36.128A	Other injury of gallbladder, initial encounter
S36.128D	Other injury of gallbladder, subsequent encounter
S36.128S	Other injury of gallbladder, sequela
S36.129A	Unspecified injury of gallbladder, initial encounter
S36.129D	Unspecified injury of gallbladder, subsequent encounter
S36.129S	Unspecified injury of gallbladder, sequela
S36.13xA	Injury of bile duct, initial encounter
S36.13xD	Injury of bile duct, subsequent encounter
S36.13xS	Injury of bile duct, sequela
S36.200A	Unspecified injury of head of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.200D	Unspecified injury of head of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.200S	Unspecified injury of head of pancreas, sequela
S36.201A	Unspecified injury of body of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.201D	Unspecified injury of body of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.201S	Unspecified injury of body of pancreas, sequela
S36.202A	Unspecified injury of tail of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.202D	Unspecified injury of tail of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.202S	Unspecified injury of tail of pancreas, sequela
S36.209A	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.209D	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.209S	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of pancreas, sequela
S36.220A	Contusion of head of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.220D	Contusion of head of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.220S	Contusion of head of pancreas, sequela
S36.221A	Contusion of body of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.221D	Contusion of body of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.221S	Contusion of body of pancreas, sequela
S36.222A	Contusion of tail of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.222D	Contusion of tail of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.222S	Contusion of tail of pancreas, sequela
S36.229A	Contusion of unspecified part of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.229D	Contusion of unspecified part of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.229S	Contusion of unspecified part of pancreas, sequela
S36.230A	Laceration of head of pancreas, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S36.230D	Laceration of head of pancreas, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S36.230S	Laceration of head of pancreas, unspecified degree, sequela
S36.231A	Laceration of body of pancreas, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S36.231D	Laceration of body of pancreas, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S36.231S	Laceration of body of pancreas, unspecified degree, sequela
S36.232A	Laceration of tail of pancreas, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S36.232D	Laceration of tail of pancreas, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S36.232S	Laceration of tail of pancreas, unspecified degree, sequela
S36.239A	Laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S36.239D	Laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S36.239S	Laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, unspecified degree, sequela
S36.240A	Minor laceration of head of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.240D	Minor laceration of head of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.240S	Minor laceration of head of pancreas, sequela
S36.241A	Minor laceration of body of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.241D	Minor laceration of body of pancreas, subsequent encounter

0000110	
S36.241S	Minor laceration of body of pancreas, sequela
S36.242A	Minor laceration of tail of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.242D	Minor laceration of tail of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.242S	Minor laceration of tail of pancreas, sequela
S36.249A	Minor laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.249D	Minor laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.249S	Minor laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, sequela
S36.250A	Moderate laceration of head of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.250D	Moderate laceration of head of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.250S	Moderate laceration of head of pancreas, sequela
S36.251A	Moderate laceration of body of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.251D	Moderate laceration of body of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.251S	Moderate laceration of body of pancreas, sequela
S36.252A	Moderate laceration of tail of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.252D	Moderate laceration of tail of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.252S	Moderate laceration of tail of pancreas, sequela
S36.259A	Moderate laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.259D	Moderate laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.259S	Moderate laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, sequela
S36.260A	Major laceration of head of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.260D	Major laceration of head of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.260S	Major laceration of head of pancreas, sequela
S36.261A	Major laceration of body of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.261D	Major laceration of body of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.261S	Major laceration of body of pancreas, sequela
S36.262A	Major laceration of tail of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.262D	Major laceration of tail of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.262S	Major laceration of tail of pancreas, sequela
S36.269A	Major laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.269D	Major laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.269S	Major laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, sequela
S36.290A	Other injury of head of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.290D	Other injury of head of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.290S	Other injury of head of pancreas, sequela
S36.291A	Other injury of body of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.291D	Other injury of body of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.291S	Other injury of body of pancreas, sequela
S36.292A	Other injury of tail of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.292D	Other injury of tail of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.292S	Other injury of tail of pancreas, sequela
S36.299A	Other injury of unspecified part of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.299D	Other injury of unspecified part of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.299S	Other injury of unspecified part of pancreas, sequela
S36.30xA	Unspecified injury of stomach, initial encounter
S36.30xD	Unspecified injury of stomach, subsequent encounter
S36.30xS	Unspecified injury of stomach, sequela
S36.32xA	Contusion of stomach, initial encounter
S36.32xD	Contusion of stomach, subsequent encounter
S36.32xS	Contusion of stomach, sequela
S36.33xA	Laceration of stomach, initial encounter
S36.33xD	Laceration of stomach, subsequent encounter
S36.33xS	Laceration of stomach, sequela
S36.39xA	Other injury of stomach, initial encounter

S36.39xD	Other injury of stomach, subsequent encounter
S36.39xS	Other injury of stomach, sequela
S36.400A	Unspecified injury of duodenum, initial encounter
S36.400D	Unspecified injury of duodenum, subsequent encounter
S36.400S	Unspecified injury of duodenum, sequela
S36.408A	Unspecified injury of other part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.408D	Unspecified injury of other part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.408S	
	Unspecified injury of other part of small intestine, sequela
S36.409A	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.409D	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.409S	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of small intestine, sequela
S36.410A	Primary blast injury of duodenum, initial encounter
S36.410D	Primary blast injury of duodenum, subsequent encounter
S36.410S	Primary blast injury of duodenum, sequela
S36.418A	Primary blast injury of other part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.418D	Primary blast injury of other part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.418S	Primary blast injury of other part of small intestine, sequela
S36.419A	Primary blast injury of unspecified part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.419D	Primary blast injury of unspecified part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.419S	Primary blast injury of unspecified part of small intestine, sequela
S36.420A	Contusion of duodenum, initial encounter
S36.420D	Contusion of duodenum, subsequent encounter
S36.420S	Contusion of duodenum, sequela
S36.428A	Contusion of other part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.428D	Contusion of other part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.428S	Contusion of other part of small intestine, sequela
S36.429A	Contusion of unspecified part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.429D	Contusion of unspecified part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.429S	Contusion of unspecified part of small intestine, sequela
S36.430A	Laceration of duodenum, initial encounter
S36.430D	Laceration of duodenum, subsequent encounter
S36.430S	Laceration of duodenum, sequela
S36.438A	Laceration of other part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.438D	Laceration of other part of small intestine, subsequent encounter  Laceration of other part of small intestine, sequela
S36.438S S36.439A	
S36.439D	Laceration of unspecified part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.439S	Laceration of unspecified part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
	Laceration of unspecified part of small intestine, sequela
S36.490A	Other injury of duodenum, initial encounter
S36.490D	Other injury of duodenum, subsequent encounter
S36.490S	Other injury of duodenum, sequela
S36.498A	Other injury of other part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.498D	Other injury of other part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.498S	Other injury of other part of small intestine, sequela  Other injury of unspecified part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.499A	
S36.499D	Other injury of unspecified part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.499S	Other injury of unspecified part of small intestine, sequela
S36.500A	Unspecified injury of ascending [right] colon, initial encounter
S36.500D	Unspecified injury of ascending [right] colon, subsequent encounter
\$36.500\$	Unspecified injury of ascending [right] colon, sequela
S36.501A	Unspecified injury of transverse colon, initial encounter
S36.501D	Unspecified injury of transverse colon, subsequent encounter
S36.501S	Unspecified injury of transverse colon, sequela

000 5004	11
S36.502A	Unspecified injury of descending [left] colon, initial encounter
S36.502D	Unspecified injury of descending [left] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.502S	Unspecified injury of descending [left] colon, sequela
S36.503A	Unspecified injury of sigmoid colon, initial encounter
S36.503D	Unspecified injury of sigmoid colon, subsequent encounter
S36.503S	Unspecified injury of sigmoid colon, sequela
S36.508A	Unspecified injury of other part of colon, initial encounter
S36.508D	Unspecified injury of other part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.508S	Unspecified injury of other part of colon, sequela
S36.509A	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of colon, initial encounter
S36.509D	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.509S	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of colon, sequela
S36.510A	Primary blast injury of ascending [right] colon, initial encounter
S36.510D	Primary blast injury of ascending [right] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.510S	Primary blast injury of ascending [right] colon, sequela
S36.511A	Primary blast injury of transverse colon, initial encounter
S36.511D	Primary blast injury of transverse colon, subsequent encounter
S36.511S	Primary blast injury of transverse colon, sequela
S36.512A	Primary blast injury of descending [left] colon, initial encounter
S36.512D	Primary blast injury of descending [left] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.512S	Primary blast injury of descending [left] colon, sequela
S36.513A	Primary blast injury of sigmoid colon, initial encounter
S36.513D	Primary blast injury of sigmoid colon, subsequent encounter
S36.513S	Primary blast injury of sigmoid colon, sequela
S36.518A	Primary blast injury of other part of colon, initial encounter
S36.518D	Primary blast injury of other part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.518S	Primary blast injury of other part of colon, sequela
S36.519A	Primary blast injury of unspecified part of colon, initial encounter
S36.519D	Primary blast injury of unspecified part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.519S	Primary blast injury of unspecified part of colon, sequela
S36.520A	Contusion of ascending [right] colon, initial encounter
S36.520D	Contusion of ascending [right] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.520S	Contusion of ascending [right] colon, sequela
S36.521A	Contusion of transverse colon, initial encounter
S36.521D	Contusion of transverse colon, subsequent encounter
S36.521S	Contusion of transverse colon, sequela
S36.522A	Contusion of descending [left] colon, initial encounter
S36.522D	Contusion of descending [left] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.522S	Contusion of descending [left] colon, sequela
S36.523A	Contusion of sigmoid colon, initial encounter
S36.523D	Contusion of sigmoid colon, subsequent encounter
S36.523S	Contusion of sigmoid colon, sequela
S36.528A	Contusion of other part of colon, initial encounter
S36.528D	Contusion of other part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.528S	Contusion of other part of colon, sequela
S36.529A	Contusion of unspecified part of colon, initial encounter
S36.529D	Contusion of unspecified part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.529S	Contusion of unspecified part of colon, sequela
S36.530A	Laceration of ascending [right] colon, initial encounter
S36.530D	Laceration of ascending [right] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.530S	Laceration of ascending [right] colon, sequela
S36.531A	Laceration of transverse colon, initial encounter
S36.531D	Laceration of transverse colon, subsequent encounter
300.0010	_ Lassians. S. namovoros colon, subsequent encounter

S36.531S	Laceration of transverse colon, sequela
S36.532A	Laceration of descending [left] colon, initial encounter
S36.532D	Laceration of descending [left] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.532S	Laceration of descending [left] colon, sequela
S36.533A	Laceration of sigmoid colon, initial encounter
S36.533D	Laceration of sigmoid colon, subsequent encounter
S36.533S	Laceration of sigmoid colon, sequela
S36.538A	Laceration of other part of colon, initial encounter
S36.538D	Laceration of other part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.538S	Laceration of other part of colon, sequela
S36.539A	Laceration of unspecified part of colon, initial encounter
S36.539D	Laceration of unspecified part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.539S	Laceration of unspecified part of colon, sequela
S36.590A	Other injury of ascending [right] colon, initial encounter
S36.590D	Other injury of ascending [right] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.590S	Other injury of ascending [right] colon, sequela
S36.591A	Other injury of transverse colon, initial encounter
S36.591D	Other injury of transverse colon, subsequent encounter
S36.591S	Other injury of transverse colon, sequela
S36.592A	Other injury of descending [left] colon, initial encounter
S36.592D	Other injury of descending [left] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.592S	Other injury of descending [left] colon, sequela
S36.593A	Other injury of sigmoid colon, initial encounter
S36.593D	Other injury of sigmoid colon, subsequent encounter
S36.593S	Other injury of sigmoid colon, sequela
S36.598A	Other injury of other part of colon, initial encounter
S36.598D	Other injury of other part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.598S	Other injury of other part of colon, sequela
S36.599A	Other injury of unspecified part of colon, initial encounter
S36.599D	Other injury of unspecified part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.599S	Other injury of unspecified part of colon, sequela
S36.60xA	Unspecified injury of rectum, initial encounter
S36.60xD	Unspecified injury of rectum, subsequent encounter
S36.60xS	Unspecified injury of rectum, sequela
S36.61xA	Primary blast injury of rectum, initial encounter
S36.61xD	Primary blast injury of rectum, subsequent encounter
S36.61xS	Primary blast injury of rectum, sequela
S36.62xA	Contusion of rectum, initial encounter
S36.62xD	Contusion of rectum, subsequent encounter
S36.62xS	Contusion of rectum, sequela
S36.63xA	Laceration of rectum, initial encounter
S36.63xD	Laceration of rectum, subsequent encounter
S36.63xS	Laceration of rectum, sequela
S36.69xA	Other injury of rectum, initial encounter
S36.69xD	Other injury of rectum, subsequent encounter
S36.69xS	Other injury of rectum, sequela
S36.81xA	Injury of peritoneum, initial encounter
S36.81xD	Injury of peritoneum, subsequent encounter
S36.81xS	Injury of peritoneum, sequela
S36.892A	Contusion of other intra-abdominal organs, initial encounter
S36.892D	Contusion of other intra-abdominal organs, subsequent encounter
S36.892S	Contusion of other intra-abdominal organs, sequela
S36.893A	Laceration of other intra-abdominal organs, initial encounter
L	· ·

S36.893D	Laceration of other intra-abdominal organs, subsequent encounter
S36.893S	Laceration of other intra-abdominal organs, sequela
S36.898A	Other injury of other intra-abdominal organs, initial encounter
S36.898D	Other injury of other intra-abdominal organs, subsequent encounter
S36.898S	Other injury of other intra-abdominal organs, sequela
S36.899A	Unspecified injury of other intra-abdominal organs, initial encounter
S36.899D	Unspecified injury of other intra-abdominal organs, subsequent encounter
S36.899S	Unspecified injury of other intra-abdominal organs, sequela
S36.90xA	Unspecified injury of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, initial encounter
S36.90xD	Unspecified injury of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, subsequent encounter
S36.90xS	Unspecified injury of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, sequela
S36.92xA	Contusion of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, initial encounter
S36.92xD	Contusion of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, subsequent encounter
S36.92xS	Contusion of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, sequela
S36.93xA	Laceration of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, initial encounter
S36.93xD	Laceration of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, subsequent encounter
S36.93xS	Laceration of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, sequela
S36.99xA	Other injury of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, initial encounter
S36.99xD	Other injury of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, subsequent encounter
S36.99xS	Other injury of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, sequela
S37.001A	Unspecified injury of right kidney, initial encounter
S37.001D	Unspecified injury of right kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.001S	Unspecified injury of right kidney, sequela
S37.002A	Unspecified injury of left kidney, initial encounter
S37.002D	Unspecified injury of left kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.002S	Unspecified injury of left kidney, sequela
S37.009A	Unspecified injury of unspecified kidney, initial encounter
S37.009D	Unspecified injury of unspecified kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.009S	Unspecified injury of unspecified kidney, sequela
S37.011A	Minor contusion of right kidney, initial encounter
S37.011D	Minor contusion of right kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.011S	Minor contusion of right kidney, sequela
S37.012A	Minor contusion of left kidney, initial encounter
S37.012D	Minor contusion of left kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.012S	Minor contusion of left kidney, sequela
S37.019A	Minor contusion of unspecified kidney, initial encounter
S37.019D	Minor contusion of unspecified kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.019S	Minor contusion of unspecified kidney, sequela
S37.021A	Major contusion of right kidney, initial encounter
S37.021D	Major contusion of right kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.021S	Major contusion of right kidney, sequela
S37.022A	Major contusion of left kidney, initial encounter
S37.022D	Major contusion of left kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.022S	Major contusion of left kidney, sequela
S37.029A	Major contusion of unspecified kidney, initial encounter
S37.029D	Major contusion of unspecified kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.029S	Major contusion of unspecified kidney, sequela
S37.031A	Laceration of right kidney, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S37.031D	Laceration of right kidney, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S37.031S	Laceration of right kidney, unspecified degree, sequela
S37.032A	Laceration of left kidney, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S37.032D	Laceration of left kidney, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S37.032S	Laceration of left kidney, unspecified degree, sequela
	V 1 V 1 C 1 C 1 C 1 C 1 C 1 C 1 C 1 C 1

S37.039A	Laceration of unspecified kidney, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S37.039A	Laceration of unspecified kidney, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S37.039D S37.039S	Laceration of unspecified kidney, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S37.0393	Minor laceration of right kidney, initial encounter
S37.041A	Minor laceration of right kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.041D	Minor laceration of right kidney, subsequent encounter  Minor laceration of right kidney, sequela
S37.042A	Minor laceration of left kidney, initial encounter
S37.042D	Minor laceration of left kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.042S	Minor laceration of left kidney, sequela
S37.049A S37.049D	Minor laceration of unspecified kidney, initial encounter
S37.049D S37.049S	Minor laceration of unspecified kidney, subsequent encounter  Minor laceration of unspecified kidney, sequela
S37.0493	
S37.051A	Moderate laceration of right kidney, initial encounter
S37.051D	Moderate laceration of right kidney, subsequent encounter
	Moderate laceration of right kidney, sequela
S37.052A	Moderate laceration of left kidney, initial encounter
S37.052D	Moderate laceration of left kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.052S	Moderate laceration of left kidney, sequela
S37.059A	Moderate laceration of unspecified kidney, initial encounter
S37.059D S37.059S	Moderate laceration of unspecified kidney, subsequent encounter
	Moderate laceration of unspecified kidney, sequela
S37.061A S37.061D	Major laceration of right kidney, initial encounter
S37.061D	Major laceration of right kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.0613	Major laceration of right kidney, sequela
S37.062A	Major laceration of left kidney, initial encounter  Major laceration of left kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.062D	Major laceration of left kidney, subsequent encounter  Major laceration of left kidney, sequela
S37.069A	Major laceration of left kidney, sequela  Major laceration of unspecified kidney, initial encounter
S37.069D	Major laceration of unspecified kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.069S	Major laceration of unspecified kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.091A	Other injury of right kidney, initial encounter
S37.091D	Other injury of right kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.091S	Other injury of right kidney, sequela
S37.092A	Other injury of left kidney, initial encounter
S37.092D	Other injury of left kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.092S	Other injury of left kidney, sequela
S37.099A	Other injury of unspecified kidney, initial encounter
S37.099D	Other injury of unspecified kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.099S	Other injury of unspecified kidney, sequela
S37.10xA	Unspecified injury of ureter, initial encounter
S37.10xD	Unspecified injury of ureter, subsequent encounter
S37.10xS	Unspecified injury of ureter, sequela
S37.12xA	Contusion of ureter, initial encounter
S37.12xD	Contusion of ureter, subsequent encounter
S37.12xS	Contusion of ureter, sequela
S37.13xA	Laceration of ureter, initial encounter
S37.13xD	Laceration of ureter, subsequent encounter
S37.13xS	Laceration of ureter, sequela
S37.19xA	Other injury of ureter, initial encounter
S37.19xD	Other injury of ureter, subsequent encounter
S37.19xS	Other injury of ureter, sequela
S37.20xA	Unspecified injury of bladder, initial encounter
S37.20xD	Unspecified injury of bladder, subsequent encounter

S37.20xS	Unspecified injury of bladder, sequela
S37.22xA	Contusion of bladder, initial encounter
S37.22xA	Contusion of bladder, subsequent encounter
S37.22xD	
S37.22xS S37.23xA	Contusion of bladder, sequela  Laceration of bladder, initial encounter
S37.23xA S37.23xD	'
	Laceration of bladder, subsequent encounter
S37.23xS	Laceration of bladder, sequela
S37.29xA	Other injury of bladder, initial encounter
S37.29xD	Other injury of bladder, subsequent encounter
S37.29xS	Other injury of bladder, sequela
S37.30xA	Unspecified injury of urethra, initial encounter
S37.30xD	Unspecified injury of urethra, subsequent encounter
S37.30xS	Unspecified injury of urethra, sequela
S37.32xA	Contusion of urethra, initial encounter
S37.32xD	Contusion of urethra, subsequent encounter
S37.32xS	Contusion of urethra, sequela
S37.33xA	Laceration of urethra, initial encounter
S37.33xD	Laceration of urethra, subsequent encounter
S37.33xS	Laceration of urethra, sequela
S37.39xA	Other injury of urethra, initial encounter
S37.39xD	Other injury of urethra, subsequent encounter
S37.39xS	Other injury of urethra, sequela
S37.401A	Unspecified injury of ovary, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.401D	Unspecified injury of ovary, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.401S	Unspecified injury of ovary, unilateral, sequela
S37.402A	Unspecified injury of ovary, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.402D	Unspecified injury of ovary, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.402S	Unspecified injury of ovary, bilateral, sequela
S37.409A	Unspecified injury of ovary, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.409D	Unspecified injury of ovary, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.409S	Unspecified injury of ovary, unspecified, sequela
S37.421A	Contusion of ovary, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.421D	Contusion of ovary, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.421S	Contusion of ovary, unilateral, sequela
S37.422A	Contusion of ovary, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.422D	Contusion of ovary, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.422S	Contusion of ovary, bilateral, sequela
S37.429A	Contusion of ovary, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.429D	Contusion of ovary, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.429S	Contusion of ovary, unspecified, sequela
S37.431A	Laceration of ovary, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.431D	Laceration of ovary, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.431S	Laceration of ovary, unilateral, sequela
S37.432A	Laceration of ovary, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.432D	Laceration of ovary, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.432S	Laceration of ovary, bilateral, sequela
S37.439A	Laceration of ovary, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.439D	Laceration of ovary, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.439S	Laceration of ovary, unspecified, sequela
S37.491A	Other injury of ovary, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.491D	Other injury of ovary, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.491S	Other injury of ovary, unilateral, sequela
S37.492A	Other injury of ovary, bilateral, initial encounter

S37.492D Other injury of ovary, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.499A Other injury of ovary, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.499A Other injury of ovary, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.499S Other injury of ovary, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.499S Other injury of ovary, unspecified, subsequent encounter Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.501A Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, usbequent encounter Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter Description of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter Desc	S37.492D	Other injury of every hilateral, subsequent engagester
S37.499D Other injury of ovary, unspecified, subsequent encounter  S37.499D Other injury of ovary, unspecified, subsequent encounter  S37.499D Other injury of ovary, unspecified, subsequent encounter  S37.499S Other injury of ovary, unspecified, sequela  S37.501A Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter  S37.501S Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela  S37.502A Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter  Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela  S37.502B Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter  S37.502B Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter  S37.509D Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter  S37.509D Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter  S37.511D Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela  S37.511D Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter  S37.512A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter  S37.512A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter  S37.512A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter  S37.512B Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter  S37.512B Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter  S37.519A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter  S37.519A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter  S37.521C Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter  S37.521A Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter  S37.521C Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter  S37.522D Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter  S37.522D Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter  S37.531S Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter  S37.532D Laceration of fallopian tube, unil		
S37.499S Other injury of ovary, unspecified, subsequent encounter  337.501D Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter  337.501D Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter  337.501D Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter  337.502A Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter  337.502D Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter  337.502D Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter  337.502D Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter  337.509D Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter  337.509D Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela  337.511A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter  337.511D Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter  337.511S Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela  337.511S Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela  337.512D Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter  337.512P Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter  337.512P Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter  337.519A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter  337.519D Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela  337.519C Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter  337.521A Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter  337.521A Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter  337.522A Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter  337.522B Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela  337.522C Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela  337.533D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela  337.534D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter  337.5352 Laceration of fallopian tube, uni		
S37.501A Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.501S Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.501S Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.502D Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.502D Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.502D Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.502D Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.509D Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.509D Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.509D Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.511A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.511A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.512A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.512A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.513B Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.519A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.519A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.519A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.521D Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.521D Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.521D Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.522D Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.522D Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.523C Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.523C Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.531A Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.532B Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.533C Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.533C Laceration of fallopian tube, unila		
S37.501A Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.501D Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.502A Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.502A Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.502A Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.502B Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.502B Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.509A Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.509B Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.511A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.511B Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.511A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.512B Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.512B Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.512B Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.513B Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.519B Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.519B Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.521A Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.521D Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.521D Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.522A Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.523B Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.529A Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.529A Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.531A Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.531A Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.531A Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.532B Laceration of fallopian tube, u		
S37.501D Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.502D Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.502D Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.502D Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.502D Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.509D Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.509D Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.509D Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.511A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.511A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.511B Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.512P Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.512P Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.513P Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.519D Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.521A Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.521B Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.521C Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.521C Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.522D Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.522D Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.522A Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.531A Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.532B Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.532C Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.533C Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.533C Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.533D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.539D Contusion of fal		
S37.502A Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.502A Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.502B Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.502A Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.502B Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.509D Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.509B Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.511A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.511B Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.511C Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.512P Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.512P Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.519D Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.519D Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.519D Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.521A Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.521C Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.521C Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.522C Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.522C Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.522A Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.523C Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.531D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.532D Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.531D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.531D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.532D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.532D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.532D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.532D Lacerat		
S37.502A Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.502D Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.509A Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.509A Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.509B Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.509S Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.511A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.511A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.511S Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.512A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.512A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.519A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.519A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.519A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.519A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.521D Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.521D Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.521C Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.522D Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.522D Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.529D Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.529D Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.531A Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.531D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.531A Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.532A Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.533A Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.534D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.539D Uniter injury of fallopian tube,		
S37.5025   Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela		
S37.502A Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.509A Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.509S Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.511A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unlateral, subsequent encounter S37.511D Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.511P Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.511P Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.512P Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.512P Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.512P Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.512P Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.512P Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.519P Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.519D Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.521D Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.521C Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.522D Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.522D Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.529D Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.529D Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent S37.531A Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.531A Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent S37.531A Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent S37.532D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent S37.532D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent S37.5330 Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent S37.539A Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.539B Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.539C Other injury of fallopian tube, unil		
Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter		
S37.5095 Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.5095 Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.511A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.511D Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.511D Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.511D Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.511D Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.512D Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.512A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.512B Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.519D Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.519D Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.521D Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.521D Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.521D Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.522D Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.522D Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.522D Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.529D Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.529D Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.531D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.531D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.531D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.532D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.532D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.533D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.539D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.539D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.591D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.592D Other injury		
S37.511A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unlateral, initial encounter S37.511D Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unlateral, initial encounter S37.511D Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unlateral, subsequent encounter S37.511S Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unlateral, sequela S37.512A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.512A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.512A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.513A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.519A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.519D Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.519D Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.521A Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.521B Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.521C Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.522A Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.522B Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.529A Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.529A Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.531D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.531A Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.531C Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.531A Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.532A Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.533A Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.533A Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.539A Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.539A Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.539B Contexion of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.539C Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.591D Other injury of fall		
S37.511A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.511D Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.512A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.512A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.512B Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.519A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.519A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.519B Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.519B Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.521A Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.521B Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.521C Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.522A Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.522B Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.529B Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.529C Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.529B Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.531A Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.531D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.531B Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.531C Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.531B Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.531B Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.532D Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.539D Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.539D Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.539D Unity of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.539D Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.591D Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.592D		
S37.511D Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.511S Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.512D Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.512D Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.512P Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.519A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.519D Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.519D Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.521A Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.521D Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.521C Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.522D Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.522D Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.522C Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.529D Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.529D Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.529D Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.531A Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.531A Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.531B Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.531B Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.532A Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.533A Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.539B Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.539A Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.539B Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.539C Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.591D Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.591D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.592D Other injury of		
S37.512A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.512A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.512D Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.512S Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.519A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.519B Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.519S Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.521A Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.521D Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.521C Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.522D Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.522A Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.522B Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.529C Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.529C Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.531A Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.531A Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.531A Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.532A Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.532A Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.532B Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.539D Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.539D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.539D Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.539D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.539D Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.591D Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.599D		
S37.512A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.512B Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.512B Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.519A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.519B Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.519C Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.521A Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.521D Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.521C Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.522A Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.522C Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.522C Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.529A Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter C37.529B Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter C37.531A Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela C37.531D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter C37.532A Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter C37.532B Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela C37.5331D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela C37.532A Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela C37.5332D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela C37.53331D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela C37.5332D Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter C37.53331D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter C37.53332D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela C37.533333333333333333333333333333333333		
S37.512D Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.519A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.519A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.519D Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.519S Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.521A Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.521D Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.521C Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.522D Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.522D Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.522D Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.529A Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.529D Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.529D Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.531D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.531D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.532D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.532D Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.532D Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.533A Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.539A Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.539A Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.539B Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.539A Context of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.539B Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.539C Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.539B Context injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.539C Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.539C Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequ		
S37.5198 Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.5190 Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.5198 Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.5198 Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.521A Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.521D Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.521S Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.522A Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.522D Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.522D Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.522B Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.529A Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.529D Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.531A Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.531D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.531B Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.532D Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.532D Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.5332D Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.5333 Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.539A Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.539B Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.539C Unter injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.591D Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.591C Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.591S Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.599A Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian		
S37.519A Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.519D Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.519S Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.521A Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.521D Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.521C Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.522A Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.522D Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.522B Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.529A Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.529A Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.529B Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.531A Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.531A Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.531B Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.532A Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.532B Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.532B Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.539B Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.539B Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.539D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.539D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.591D Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.591D Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.592A Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.593C Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.599A Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.599B Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.599B Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.690D Unspecified injury of ut		
S37.519D Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.519S Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.521A Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.521D Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.521S Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.522C Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.522D Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.522C Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.522C Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.529A Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.529C Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.531A Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.531D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.531D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.532A Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.532D Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.532D Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.539D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.539D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.539D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.591D Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.591D Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.591D Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecifi		
S37.519S Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.521A Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.521B Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.521S Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.522A Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.522D Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.522B Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.529A Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.529A Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.529B Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.531D Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.531D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.531D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.532A Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.532B Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.532B Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.539B Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.539B Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.539B Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.539B Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.539B Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.591A Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.591B Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.592B Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.592B Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.599B Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.599B Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599B Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599B Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599B Other injury of tallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.60xD Unspecified injury of uterus,		
S37.521A Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.521D Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.521A Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.522A Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.522D Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.522B Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.529A Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.529B Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.529C Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.531A Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.531D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.531D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.532A Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.532D Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.532B Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.539C Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.539A Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.539S Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.539S Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.591A Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.591D Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.599A Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequen		Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.521D Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.521S Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.522A Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.522D Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.522S Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.529A Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter Context of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela Context of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela Context of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter Context of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela Context of fallo	S37.519S	Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela
S37.521S Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.522A Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.522D Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.522S Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.529A Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.529D Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.529S Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.531A Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.531D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.531S Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.532A Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.532D Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.532S Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.539D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.539D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.539D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.539S Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.591A Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.591D Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.592A Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.592S Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subse	S37.521A	Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter
\$37.522A Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter \$37.522D Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter \$37.522S Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela \$37.529A Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter \$37.529D Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter \$37.529S Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela \$37.531A Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter \$37.531D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter \$37.531D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter \$37.532A Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter \$37.532D Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter \$37.532D Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter \$37.539A Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter \$37.539A Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter \$37.539B Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela  \$37.591D Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter \$37.591D Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter \$37.591S Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter \$37.592A Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter \$37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter \$37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela  \$37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter \$37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter \$37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter \$37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela \$37.60xA Unspecified injury of uterus, initial encounter	S37.521D	Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.522D Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.529A Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.529D Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.529S Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.529S Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.531A Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.531D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.531S Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.532A Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.532D Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.532S Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.539A Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.539D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.539D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.539S Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.591A Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.591D Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.592A Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.599S Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.60xA Unspecified injury of uterus, initial encounter	S37.521S	Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela
S37.522S Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.529A Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.529D Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.529S Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.531A Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.531D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.531S Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.532A Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.532D Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.532S Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.539A Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.539D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.539D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.539D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.539A Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.591A Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.591S Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.592A Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599S Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.60xA Unspecified injury of uterus, initial encounter	S37.522A	Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.529A Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.529D Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.529S Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.531A Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.531D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.531S Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.532A Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.532D Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.532S Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.539A Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.539D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.539D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.591A Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.591D Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.591S Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.592A Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599S Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.60xA Unspecified injury of uterus, initial encounter	S37.522D	Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.529D Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.529S Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.531A Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.531D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.531S Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.532A Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.532D Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.532D Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.539A Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.539A Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.539D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.539B Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.591A Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.591D Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.591S Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.592A Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.599S Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599S Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599S Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.500A Unspecified injury of uterus, initial encounter	S37.522S	Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela
S37.531A Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.531D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.531S Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.532A Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.532A Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.532D Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.532S Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.539A Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.539D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.539D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.539S Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.591A Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.591D Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.591S Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.592A Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.599A Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.599B Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599C Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599C Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599C Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599C Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.60xA Unspecified injury of uterus, initial encounter	S37.529A	Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.531A Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.531D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.531S Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.532A Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.532D Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.532S Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.539A Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.539D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.539S Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.591A Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.591D Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.591S Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.592A Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.599A Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.599B Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599B Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599S Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.60xA Unspecified injury of uterus, initial encounter	S37.529D	Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.531D Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.532A Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.532D Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.532D Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.532S Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.539A Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.539D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.539S Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.591A Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.591D Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.591S Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.592A Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.592S Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.599A Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.599S Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599S Other injury of tallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.60xA Unspecified injury of uterus, initial encounter	S37.529S	Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela
S37.531S Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.532A Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.532D Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.532S Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.539A Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.539D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.539S Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.591A Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.591D Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.591S Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.592A Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.592S Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.599A Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599S Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.60xA Unspecified injury of uterus, initial encounter	S37.531A	Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.532A Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.532D Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.532S Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.539A Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.539D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.539S Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.591A Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.591D Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.591S Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.592A Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.592S Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.599A Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599S Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.60xA Unspecified injury of uterus, initial encounter	S37.531D	Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.532D Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.532S Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.539A Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.539D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.539S Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.591A Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.591D Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.591S Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.592A Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.592S Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.599A Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599S Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.60xA Unspecified injury of uterus, initial encounter	S37.531S	Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela
S37.532S Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.539A Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.539D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.539S Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.591A Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.591D Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.591S Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.592A Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.592S Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.599A Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599S Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.60xA Unspecified injury of uterus, initial encounter S37.60xD Unspecified injury of uterus, subsequent encounter	S37.532A	Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.539A Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.539D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.539S Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.591A Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.591D Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.591S Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.592A Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.592S Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.599A Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599S Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.60xA Unspecified injury of uterus, initial encounter S37.60xD Unspecified injury of uterus, subsequent encounter	S37.532D	Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.539D Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.539S Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.591A Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.591D Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.591S Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.592A Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.592S Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.599A Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599S Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.60xA Unspecified injury of uterus, initial encounter S37.60xD Unspecified injury of uterus, subsequent encounter	S37.532S	Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela
S37.591S Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.591A Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.591D Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.591S Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.592A Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.592S Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.599A Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599S Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.60xA Unspecified injury of uterus, initial encounter S37.60xD Unspecified injury of uterus, subsequent encounter	S37.539A	Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.591A Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter S37.591D Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.591S Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.592A Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.592S Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.599A Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599S Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.60xA Unspecified injury of uterus, initial encounter S37.60xD Unspecified injury of uterus, subsequent encounter	S37.539D	Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.591D Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter S37.591S Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.592A Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.592S Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.599A Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599S Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.60xA Unspecified injury of uterus, initial encounter S37.60xD Unspecified injury of uterus, subsequent encounter	S37.539S	Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela
S37.591S Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.592A Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.592S Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.599A Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599S Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.60xA Unspecified injury of uterus, initial encounter S37.60xD Unspecified injury of uterus, subsequent encounter	S37.591A	Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.591S Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela S37.592A Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter S37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.592S Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.599A Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599S Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.60xA Unspecified injury of uterus, initial encounter S37.60xD Unspecified injury of uterus, subsequent encounter	S37.591D	Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.592D Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter S37.592S Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.599A Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599S Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.60xA Unspecified injury of uterus, initial encounter S37.60xD Unspecified injury of uterus, subsequent encounter	S37.591S	Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela
S37.592S Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.599A Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599S Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.60xA Unspecified injury of uterus, initial encounter S37.60xD Unspecified injury of uterus, subsequent encounter	S37.592A	
S37.592S Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela S37.599A Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599S Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.60xA Unspecified injury of uterus, initial encounter S37.60xD Unspecified injury of uterus, subsequent encounter	S37.592D	Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.599A Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599S Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.60xA Unspecified injury of uterus, initial encounter S37.60xD Unspecified injury of uterus, subsequent encounter	S37.592S	Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela
S37.599D Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter S37.599S Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.60xA Unspecified injury of uterus, initial encounter S37.60xD Unspecified injury of uterus, subsequent encounter	S37.599A	
S37.599S Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela S37.60xA Unspecified injury of uterus, initial encounter S37.60xD Unspecified injury of uterus, subsequent encounter	S37.599D	
S37.60xA Unspecified injury of uterus, initial encounter S37.60xD Unspecified injury of uterus, subsequent encounter	S37.599S	
S37.60xD Unspecified injury of uterus, subsequent encounter	S37.60xA	
	S37.60xD	
	S37.60xS	

007.00 4	Contract to the state of the st
S37.62xA	Contusion of uterus, initial encounter
S37.62xD	Contusion of uterus, subsequent encounter
S37.62xS	Contusion of uterus, sequela
S37.63xA	Laceration of uterus, initial encounter
S37.63xD	Laceration of uterus, subsequent encounter
S37.63xS	Laceration of uterus, sequela
S37.69xA	Other injury of uterus, initial encounter
S37.69xD	Other injury of uterus, subsequent encounter
S37.69xS	Other injury of uterus, sequela
S37.812A	Contusion of adrenal gland, initial encounter
S37.812D	Contusion of adrenal gland, subsequent encounter
S37.812S	Contusion of adrenal gland, sequela
S37.813A	Laceration of adrenal gland, initial encounter
S37.813D	Laceration of adrenal gland, subsequent encounter
S37.813S	Laceration of adrenal gland, sequela
S37.818A	Other injury of adrenal gland, initial encounter
S37.818D	Other injury of adrenal gland, subsequent encounter
S37.818S	Other injury of adrenal gland, sequela
S37.819A	Unspecified injury of adrenal gland, initial encounter
S37.819D	Unspecified injury of adrenal gland, subsequent encounter
S37.819S	Unspecified injury of adrenal gland, sequela
S37.822A	Contusion of prostate, initial encounter
S37.822D	Contusion of prostate, subsequent encounter
S37.822S	Contusion of prostate, sequela
S37.823A	Laceration of prostate, initial encounter
S37.823D	Laceration of prostate, subsequent encounter
S37.823S	Laceration of prostate, sequela
S37.828A	Other injury of prostate, initial encounter
S37.828D	Other injury of prostate, subsequent encounter
S37.828S	Other injury of prostate, sequela
S37.829A	Unspecified injury of prostate, initial encounter
S37.829D	Unspecified injury of prostate, subsequent encounter
S37.829S	Unspecified injury of prostate, sequela
S37.892A	Contusion of other urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.892D	Contusion of other urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.892S	Contusion of other urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
S37.893A	Laceration of other urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.893D	Laceration of other urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.893S	Laceration of other urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
S37.898A	Other injury of other urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.898D	Other injury of other urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.898S	Other injury of other urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
S37.899A	Unspecified injury of other urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.899D	Unspecified injury of other urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.899S	Unspecified injury of other urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
S37.90xA	Unspecified injury of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.90xD	Unspecified injury of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.90xS	Unspecified injury of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
S37.92xA	Contusion of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.92xD	Contusion of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.92xS	Contusion of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
S37.93xA	Laceration of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.93xD	Laceration of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
	and the state of t

S37.93xS	Laceration of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
S37.99xA	Other injury of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.99xD	Other injury of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.99xS	Other injury of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
S38.211A	Complete traumatic amputation of female external genital organs, initial encounter
S38.211D	Complete traumatic amputation of female external genital organs, subsequent encounter
S38.211S	Complete traumatic amputation of female external genital organs, sequela
S38.212A	Partial traumatic amputation of female external genital organs, initial encounter
S38.212D	Partial traumatic amputation of female external genital organs, subsequent encounter
S38.212S	Partial traumatic amputation of female external genital organs, sequela
S38.221A	Complete traumatic amputation of penis, initial encounter
S38.221D	Complete traumatic amputation of penis, subsequent encounter
S38.221S	Complete traumatic amputation of penis, sequela
S38.222A	Partial traumatic amputation of penis, initial encounter
S38.222D	Partial traumatic amputation of penis, subsequent encounter
S38.222S	Partial traumatic amputation of penis, sequela
S38.231A	Complete traumatic amputation of scrotum and testis, initial encounter
S38.231D	Complete traumatic amputation of scrotum and testis, subsequent encounter
S38.231S	Complete traumatic amputation of scrotum and testis, sequela
S38.232A	Partial traumatic amputation of scrotum and testis, initial encounter
S38.232D	Partial traumatic amputation of scrotum and testis, subsequent encounter
S38.232S	Partial traumatic amputation of scrotum and testis, sequela
S39.001A	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of abdomen, initial encounter
S39.001D	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of abdomen, subsequent encounter
S39.001S	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of abdomen, sequela
S39.002A	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of lower back, initial encounter
S39.002D	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of lower back, subsequent encounter
S39.002S	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of lower back, sequela
S39.003A	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of pelvis, initial encounter
S39.003D	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of pelvis, subsequent encounter
S39.003S	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of pelvis, sequela
S39.091A	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of abdomen, initial encounter
S39.091D	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of abdomen, subsequent encounter
S39.091S	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of abdomen, sequela
S39.092A	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of lower back, initial encounter
S39.092D	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of lower back, subsequent encounter
S39.092S	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of lower back, sequela
S39.093A	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of pelvis, initial encounter
S39.093D	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of pelvis, subsequent encounter
S39.093S	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of pelvis, sequela
S39.81xA	Other specified injuries of abdomen, initial encounter
S39.81xD	Other specified injuries of abdomen, subsequent encounter
S39.81xS	Other specified injuries of abdomen, sequela
S39.82xA	Other specified injuries of lower back, initial encounter
S39.82xD	Other specified injuries of lower back, subsequent encounter
S39.82xS	Other specified injuries of lower back, sequela
S39.83xA	Other specified injuries of pelvis, initial encounter
S39.83xD	Other specified injuries of pelvis, subsequent encounter
S39.83xS	Other specified injuries of pelvis, subsequent encounter
S39.840A	Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, initial encounter
S39.840D	Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, subsequent encounter
S39.840S	Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, subsequent encounter
S39.848A	Other specified injuries of external genitals, initial encounter
009.040A	Other specified injuries of external geritals, littlal effounter

000 0400	
S39.848D	Other specified injuries of external genitals, subsequent encounter
S39.848S	Other specified injuries of external genitals, sequela
S39.91xA	Unspecified injury of abdomen, initial encounter
S39.91xD	Unspecified injury of abdomen, subsequent encounter
S39.91xS	Unspecified injury of abdomen, sequela
S39.92xA	Unspecified injury of lower back, initial encounter
S39.92xD	Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter
S39.92xS	Unspecified injury of lower back, sequela
S39.93xA	Unspecified injury of pelvis, initial encounter
S39.93xD	Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter
S39.93xS	Unspecified injury of pelvis, sequela
S39.94xA	Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter
S39.94xD	Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter
S39.94xS	Unspecified injury of external genitals, sequela
T07	Unspecified multiple injuries
T18.2xxA	Foreign body in stomach, initial encounter
T18.2xxD	Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter
T18.2xxS	Foreign body in stomach, sequela
T18.3xxA	Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter
T18.3xxD	Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter
T18.3xxS	Foreign body in small intestine, sequela
T18.4xxA	Foreign body in colon, initial encounter
T18.4xxD	Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter
T18.4xxS	Foreign body in colon, sequela
T18.5xxA	Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter
T18.5xxD	Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter
T18.5xxS	Foreign body in anus and rectum, sequela
T18.8xxA	Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter
T18.8xxD	Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, subsequent encounter
T18.8xxS	Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, sequela
T18.9xxA	Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, initial encounter
T18.9xxD	Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter
T18.9xxS	Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, sequela
T19.0xxA	Foreign body in urethra, initial encounter
T19.0xxD	Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter
T19.0xxS	Foreign body in urethra, sequela
T19.1xxA	Foreign body in bladder, initial encounter
T19.1xxD	Foreign body in bladder, subsequent encounter
T19.1xxS	Foreign body in bladder, sequela
T19.2xxA	Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter
T19.2xxD	Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter
T19.2xxS	Foreign body in vulva and vagina, sequela
T19.3xxA	Foreign body in uterus, initial encounter
T19.3xxD	Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter
T19.3xxS	Foreign body in uterus, sequela
T19.4xxA	Foreign body in penis, initial encounter
T19.4xxD	Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter
T19.4xxS	Foreign body in penis, sequela
T19.8xxA	Foreign body in other parts of genitourinary tract, initial encounter
T19.8xxD	Foreign body in other parts of genitourinary tract, subsequent encounter
T19.8xxS	Foreign body in other parts of genitourinary tract, sequela
T19.9xxA	Foreign body in genitourinary tract, part unspecified, initial encounter
T19.9xxD	Foreign body in genitourinary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter

T19.9xxS	Foreign body in genitourinary tract, part unspecified, sequela
T74.11xA	Adult physical abuse, confirmed, initial encounter
T74.11xD	Adult physical abuse, confirmed, subsequent encounter
T74.11xS	Adult physical abuse, confirmed, sequela
T76.11xA	Adult physical abuse, suspected, initial encounter
T76.11xD	Adult physical abuse, suspected, subsequent encounter
T76.11xS	Adult physical abuse, suspected, sequela
T79.4xxA	Traumatic shock, initial encounter
T79.4xxD	Traumatic shock, subsequent encounter
T79.4xxS	Traumatic shock, subsequent encounter  Traumatic shock, sequela
T79.4xx3	Traumatic snock, sequela  Traumatic anuria, initial encounter
T79.5xxA	
T79.5xxD	Traumatic anuria, subsequent encounter
	Traumatic anuria, sequela
T81.40XA	Infection following a procedure, unspecified, initial encounter
T81.40XD	Infection following a procedure, unspecified, subsequent encounter
T81.40XS	Infection following a procedure, unspecified, sequela
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
T81.41XA	Infection following a procedure, superficial incisional surgical site, initial encounter
T81.41XD	Infection following a procedure, superficial incisional surgical site, subsequent encounter
T81.41XS	Infection following a procedure, superficial incisional surgical site, sequela
T81.42XA	Infection following a procedure, deep incisional surgical site, initial encounter
T81.42XD	Infection following a procedure, deep incisional surgical site, subsequent encounter
T81.42XS	Infection following a procedure, deep incisional surgical site, sequela
T81.43XA	Infection following a procedure, organ and space surgical site, initial encounter
T81.43XD	Infection following a procedure, organ and space surgical site, subsequent encounter
T81.43XS	Infection following a procedure, organ and space surgical site, sequela
T81.44XA	Sepsis following a procedure, initial encounter
T81.44XD	Sepsis following a procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.44XS	Sepsis following a procedure, sequela
T81.49XA	Infection following a procedure, other surgical site, initial encounter
T81.49XD	Infection following a procedure, other surgical site, subsequent encounter
T81.49XS	Infection following a procedure, other surgical site, sequela
T81.500A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical
	operation, initial encounter
T81.500D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, subsequent encounter
T81.500S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical
	operation, sequela
T81.501A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or
	transfusion, initial encounter
T81.501D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or
	transfusion, subsequent encounter
T81.501S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or
	transfusion, sequela
T81.502A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney
	dialysis, initial encounter
T81.502D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney
	dialysis, subsequent encounter
T81.502S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, sequela
T81.503A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or
	immunization, initial encounter

T81.503D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, subsequent encounter
T81.503S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, sequela
T81.504A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, initial encounter
T81.504D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, subsequent encounter
T81.504S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, sequela
T81.505A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, initial encounter
T81.505D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.505S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, sequela
T81.506A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, initial encounter
T81.506D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.506S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, sequela
T81.507A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, initial encounter
T81.507D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, subsequent encounter
T81.507S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, sequela
T81.508A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, initial encounter
T81.508D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.508S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, sequela
T81.509A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, initial encounter
T81.509D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.509S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, sequela
T81.510A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, initial encounter
T81.510D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, subsequent encounter
T81.510S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, sequela
T81.511A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, initial encounter
T81.511D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, subsequent encounter
T81.511S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, sequela
T81.512A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, initial encounter

T81.512D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, subsequent encounter
T81.512S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, sequela
T81.513A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following klurley dialysis, sequelated Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or
101.513A	immunization, initial encounter
T81.513D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or
101.513D	immunization, subsequent encounter
T81.513S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or
101.3133	immunization, sequela
T81.514A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic
161.514A	
T81.514D	examination, initial encounter  Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic
101.3140	
T04 F44C	examination, subsequent encounter
T81.514S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic
T04 F4FA	examination, sequela
T81.515A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization,
T04 545D	initial encounter
T81.515D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization,
T04 5450	subsequent encounter
T81.515S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization,
	sequela
T81.516A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or
	other catheterization, initial encounter
T81.516D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or
	other catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.516S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or
	other catheterization, sequela
T81.517A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or
	packing, initial encounter
T81.517D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or
	packing, subsequent encounter
T81.517S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or
	packing, sequela
T81.518A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, initial
	encounter
T81.518D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure,
	subsequent encounter
T81.518S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure,
	sequela
T81.519A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure,
	initial encounter
T81.519D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure,
	subsequent encounter
T81.519S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure,
	sequela
T81.520A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation,
	initial encounter
T81.520D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation,
	subsequent encounter
T81.520S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation,
	sequela
T81.521A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion,
	initial encounter
T81.521D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion,
	subsequent encounter

T81.521S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, sequela
T81.522A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, initial encounter
T81.522D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, subsequent encounter
T81.522S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, sequela
T81.523A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, initial encounter
T81.523D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, subsequent encounter
T81.523S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, sequela
T81.524A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, initial encounter
T81.524D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, subsequent encounter
T81.524S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, sequela
T81.525A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, initial encounter
T81.525D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.525S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, sequela
T81.526A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, initial encounter
T81.526D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.526S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, sequela
T81.527A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, initial encounter
T81.527D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, subsequent encounter
T81.527S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, sequela
T81.528A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, initial encounter
T81.528D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.528S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, sequela
T81.529A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, initial encounter
T81.529D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.529S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, sequela
T81.530A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, initial encounter
T81.530D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, subsequent encounter
T81.530S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, sequela

T04 504 A	
T81.531A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, initial encounter
T81.531D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, subsequent encounter
T81.531S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, sequela
T81.532A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, initial
T81.532D	encounter  Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis,
	subsequent encounter
T81.532S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, sequela
T81.533A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, initial encounter
T81.533D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, subsequent encounter
T81.533S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, sequela
T81.534A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, initial encounter
T81.534D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, subsequent encounter
T81.534S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, sequela
T81.535A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, initial encounter
T81.535D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.535S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, sequela
T81.536A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, initial encounter
T81.536D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.536S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, sequela
T81.537A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, initial encounter
T81.537D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, subsequent encounter
T81.537S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, sequela
T81.538A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, initial encounter
T81.538D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.538S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, sequela
T81.539A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, initial encounter
T81.539D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.539S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, sequela
T81.590A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, initial encounter

T81.590D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, subsequent encounter
T81.590S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, sequela
T81.591A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, initial encounter
T81.591D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, subsequent encounter
T81.591S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, sequela
T81.592A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, initial encounter
T81.592D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, subsequent encounter
T81.592S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, sequela
T81.593A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, initial encounter
T81.593D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, subsequent encounter
T81.593S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, sequela
T81.594A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, initial encounter
T81.594D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, subsequent encounter
T81.594S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, sequela
T81.595A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, initial encounter
T81.595D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.595S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, sequela
T81.596A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, initial encounter
T81.596D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.596S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, sequela
T81.597A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, initial encounter
T81.597D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, subsequent encounter
T81.597S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, sequela
T81.598A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, initial encounter
T81.598D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.598S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, sequela
T81.599A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, initial encounter

T81.599D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified
	procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.599S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, sequela
T81.9xxA	Unspecified complication of procedure, initial encounter
T81.9xxD	Unspecified complication of procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.9xxS	Unspecified complication of procedure, sequela
T82.310A	Breakdown (mechanical) of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter
T82.310D	Breakdown (mechanical) of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent
. 02.0.02	encounter
T82.310S	Breakdown (mechanical) of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela
T82.311A	Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.311D	Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.311S	Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.312A	Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.312D	Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.312S	Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.318A	Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, initial encounter
T82.318D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter
T82.318S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, sequela
T82.319A	Breakdown (mechanical) of unspecified vascular grafts, initial encounter
T82.319D	Breakdown (mechanical) of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter
T82.319S	Breakdown (mechanical) of unspecified vascular grafts, sequela
T82.320A	Displacement of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter
T82.320D	Displacement of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter
T82.320S	Displacement of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela
T82.321A	Displacement of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.321D	Displacement of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.321S	Displacement of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.322A	Displacement of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.322D	Displacement of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.322S	Displacement of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.328A	Displacement of other vascular grafts, initial encounter
T82.328D	Displacement of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter
T82.328S	Displacement of other vascular grafts, sequela
T82.329A	Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, initial encounter
T82.329D	Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter
T82.329S	Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, sequela
T82.330A	Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter
T82.330D	Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter
T82.330S	Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela
T82.331A	Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.331D	Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.331S	Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.332A	Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.332D	Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.332S	Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.338A	Leakage of other vascular grafts, initial encounter
T82.338D	Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter
T82.338S	Leakage of other vascular grafts, sequela
T82.339A	Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, initial encounter
T82.339D	Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter
T82.339S	Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, sequela
T82.390A	Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter

T82.390D	Other mechanical complication of partic (hituraction) graft (replacement) authorquent
162.3900	Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent
T00 200C	encounter  Other mach price learned committee of partic (hit machine) graft (replacement) acquala
T82.390S	Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela
T82.391A	Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.391D	Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.391S	Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.392A	Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.392D	Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.392S	Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.398A	Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, initial encounter
T82.398D	Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter
T82.398S	Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, sequela
T82.399A	Other mechanical complication of unspecified vascular grafts, initial encounter
T82.399D	Other mechanical complication of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter
T82.399S	Other mechanical complication of unspecified vascular grafts, sequela
T82.41xA	Breakdown (mechanical) of vascular dialysis catheter, initial encounter
T82.41xD	Breakdown (mechanical) of vascular dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.41xS	Breakdown (mechanical) of vascular dialysis catheter, sequela
T82.42xA	Displacement of vascular dialysis catheter, initial encounter
T82.42xD	Displacement of vascular dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.42xS	Displacement of vascular dialysis catheter, sequela
T82.43xA	Leakage of vascular dialysis catheter, initial encounter
T82.43xD	Leakage of vascular dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.43xS	Leakage of vascular dialysis catheter, sequela
T82.49xA	Other complication of vascular dialysis catheter, initial encounter
T82.49xD	Other complication of vascular dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.49xS	Other complication of vascular dialysis catheter, sequela
T82.510A	Breakdown (mechanical) of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, initial encounter
T82.510D	Breakdown (mechanical) of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, subsequent encounter
T82.510S	Breakdown (mechanical) of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, sequela
T82.511A	Breakdown (mechanical) of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, initial encounter
T82.511D	Breakdown (mechanical) of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, subsequent
	encounter
T82.511S	Breakdown (mechanical) of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, sequela
T82.513A	Breakdown (mechanical) of balloon (counterpulsation) device, initial encounter
T82.513D	Breakdown (mechanical) of balloon (counterpulsation) device, subsequent encounter
T82.513S	Breakdown (mechanical) of balloon (counterpulsation) device, sequela
T82.514A	Breakdown (mechanical) of infusion catheter, initial encounter
T82.514D	Breakdown (mechanical) of infusion catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.514S	Breakdown (mechanical) of infusion catheter, sequela
T82.515A	Breakdown (mechanical) of umbrella device, initial encounter
T82.515D	Breakdown (mechanical) of umbrella device, subsequent encounter
T82.515S	Breakdown (mechanical) of umbrella device, sequela
T82.518A	Breakdown (mechanical) of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, initial encounter
T82.518D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, subsequent
T00 5/00	encounter
T82.518S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, sequela
T82.520A	Displacement of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, initial encounter
T82.520D	Displacement of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, subsequent encounter
T82.520S	Displacement of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, sequela
T82.521A	Displacement of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, initial encounter
T82.521D	Displacement of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, subsequent encounter

T82.521S	Displacement of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, sequela
T82.523A	Displacement of balloon (counterpulsation) device, initial encounter
T82.523D	Displacement of balloon (counterpulsation) device, subsequent encounter
T82.523S	Displacement of balloon (counterpulsation) device, sequela
T82.524A	Displacement of infusion catheter, initial encounter
T82.524D	Displacement of infusion catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.524S	Displacement of infusion catheter, sequela
T82.525A	Displacement of umbrella device, initial encounter
T82.525D	Displacement of umbrella device, subsequent encounter
T82.525S	Displacement of umbrella device, sequela
T82.528A	Displacement of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, initial encounter
T82.528D	Displacement of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, subsequent encounter
T82.528S	Displacement of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, sequela
T82.529A	Displacement of unspecified cardiac and vascular devices and implants, initial encounter
T82.529D	Displacement of unspecified cardiac and vascular devices and implants, subsequent
	encounter
T82.529S	Displacement of unspecified cardiac and vascular devices and implants, sequela
T82.530A	Leakage of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, initial encounter
T82.530D	Leakage of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, subsequent encounter
T82.530S	Leakage of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, sequela
T82.531A	Leakage of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, initial encounter
T82.531D	Leakage of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, subsequent encounter
T82.531S	Leakage of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, sequela
T82.533A	Leakage of balloon (counterpulsation) device, initial encounter
T82.533D	Leakage of balloon (counterpulsation) device, subsequent encounter
T82.533S	Leakage of balloon (counterpulsation) device, sequela
T82.534A	Leakage of infusion catheter, initial encounter
T82.534D	Leakage of infusion catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.534S	Leakage of infusion catheter, sequela
T82.535A	Leakage of umbrella device, initial encounter
T82.535D	Leakage of umbrella device, subsequent encounter
T82.535S	Leakage of umbrella device, sequela
T82.538A	Leakage of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, initial encounter
T82.538D	Leakage of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, subsequent encounter
T82.538S	Leakage of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, sequela
T82.590A	Other mechanical complication of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, initial
	encounter
T82.590D	Other mechanical complication of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, subsequent
	encounter
T82.590S	Other mechanical complication of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, sequela
T82.591A	Other mechanical complication of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, initial encounter
T82.591D	Other mechanical complication of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, subsequent
	encounter
T82.591S	Other mechanical complication of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, sequela
T82.593A	Other mechanical complication of balloon (counterpulsation) device, initial encounter
T82.593D	Other mechanical complication of balloon (counterpulsation) device, subsequent
	encounter
T82.593S	Other mechanical complication of balloon (counterpulsation) device, sequela
T82.594A	Other mechanical complication of infusion catheter, initial encounter
T82.594D	Other mechanical complication of infusion catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.594S	Other mechanical complication of infusion catheter, sequela
T82.595A	Other mechanical complication of umbrella device, initial encounter
T82.595D	Other mechanical complication of umbrella device, subsequent encounter
T82.595S	Other mechanical complication of umbrella device, sequela
	, ,

T82.598A	Other mechanical complication of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, initial
T82.598D	encounter  Other mechanical complication of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, subsequent encounter
T82.598S	Other mechanical complication of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, sequela
T83.010A	Breakdown (mechanical) of cystostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.010D	Breakdown (mechanical) of cystostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.010S	Breakdown (mechanical) of cystostomy catheter, sequela
T83.012A	Breakdown (mechanical) of nephrostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.012D	Breakdown (mechanical) of nephrostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.012S	Breakdown (mechanical) of nephrostomy catheter, sequela
T83.018A	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary catheter, initial encounter
T83.018D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.018S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary catheter, sequela
T83.020A	Displacement of cystostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.020D	Displacement of cystostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.020S	Displacement of cystostomy catheter, sequela
T83.022A	Displacement of nephrostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.022D	Displacement of nephrostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.022S	Displacement of nephrostomy catheter, sequela
T83.028A	Displacement of other urinary catheter, initial encounter
T83.028D	Displacement of other urinary catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.028S	Displacement of other urinary catheter, sequela
T83.030A	Leakage of cystostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.030D	Leakage of cystostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.030S	Leakage of cystostomy catheter, sequela
T83.032A	Leakage of nephrostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.032D	Leakage of nephrostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.032S	Leakage of nephrostomy catheter, sequela
T83.038A	Leakage of other urinary catheter, initial encounter
T83.038D	Leakage of other urinary catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.038S	Leakage of other urinary catheter, sequela
T83.090A	Other mechanical complication of cystostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.090D	Other mechanical complication of cystostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.090S	Other mechanical complication of cystostomy catheter, sequela
T83.092A	Other mechanical complication of rephrostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.092D	Other mechanical complication of nephrostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.092S	Other mechanical complication of nephrostomy catheter, seguela
T83.098A	Other mechanical complication of other urinary catheter, initial encounter
T83.098D	Other mechanical complication of other urinary catheter, initial encounter
T83.098S	Other mechanical complication of other urinary catheter, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of other urinary catheter, sequela
T83.110A	Breakdown (mechanical) of urinary electronic stimulator device, initial encounter
T83.110D	Breakdown (mechanical) of urinary electronic stimulator device, initial encounter
T83.110S	Breakdown (mechanical) of urinary electronic stimulator device, subsequent encounter  Breakdown (mechanical) of urinary electronic stimulator device, subsequent encounter
T83.113A	Breakdown (mechanical) of difficulty electronic stimulator device, sequela  Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary stents, initial encounter
T83.113D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary stents, subsequent encounter
T83.113S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary stents, subsequent encounter  Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary stents, sequela
T83.118A	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary sterits, sequela  Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary devices and implants, initial encounter
T83.118D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary devices and implants, initial encounter
T83.118S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary devices and implants, subsequent encounter  Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary devices and implants, sequela
T83.120A	Displacement of urinary electronic stimulator device, initial encounter
T83.120A	Displacement of urinary electronic stimulator device, initial encounter  Displacement of urinary electronic stimulator device, subsequent encounter
T83.120S	Displacement of urinary electronic stimulator device, sequela

T83.121A	Displacement of implanted urinary sphincter, initial encounter
T83.121D	Displacement of implanted urinary sphincter, subsequent encounter
T83.121S	Displacement of implanted urinary sphincter, sequela
T83.122A	Displacement of indwelling ureteral stent, initial encounter
T83.122D	Displacement of indwelling ureteral stent, subsequent encounter
T83.122S	Displacement of indwelling ureteral stent, sequela
T83.123A	Displacement of other urinary stents, initial encounter
T83.123D	Displacement of other urinary stents, subsequent encounter
T83.123S	Displacement of other urinary stents, sequela
T83.128A	Displacement of other urinary devices and implants, initial encounter
T83.128D	Displacement of other urinary devices and implants, subsequent encounter
T83.128S	Displacement of other urinary devices and implants, sequela
T83.190A	Other mechanical complication of urinary electronic stimulator device, initial encounter
T83.190D	Other mechanical complication of urinary electronic stimulator device, subsequent
	encounter
T83.190S	Other mechanical complication of urinary electronic stimulator device, sequela
T83.191A	Other mechanical complication of implanted urinary sphincter, initial encounter
T83.191D	Other mechanical complication of implanted urinary sphincter, subsequent encounter
T83.191S	Other mechanical complication of implanted urinary sphincter, sequela
T83.192A	Other mechanical complication of indwelling ureteral stent, initial encounter
T83.192D	Other mechanical complication of indwelling ureteral stent, subsequent encounter
T83.192S	Other mechanical complication of indwelling ureteral stent, sequela
T83.193A	Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, initial encounter
T83.193D	Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, subsequent encounter
T83.193S	Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, sequela
T83.198A	Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, initial encounter
T83.198D	Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, subsequent
	encounter
T83.198S	Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, sequela
T83.21xA	Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter
T83.21xD	Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter
T83.21xS	Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, sequela
T83.22xA	Displacement of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter
T83.22xD	Displacement of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter
T83.22xS	Displacement of graft of urinary organ, sequela
T83.23xA	Leakage of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter
T83.23xD	Leakage of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter
T83.23xS	Leakage of graft of urinary organ, sequela
T83.24XA	Erosion of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter
T83.24XD	Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter
T83.24XS	Erosion of graft of urinary organ, sequela
T83.25XA	Exposure of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter
T83.25XD	Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter
T83.25XS	Exposure of graft of urinary organ, sequela
T83.29xA	Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter
T83.29xD	Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter
T83.29xS	Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, sequela
T83.31xA	Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter
T83.31xD	Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter
T83.31xS	Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela
T83.32xA	Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter
T83.32xD	Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter
T83.32xS T83.39xA	Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela  Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter

T83.39xD	Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent
	encounter
T83.39xS	Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela
T83.410A	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter
T83.410D	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T83.410S	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted penile prosthesis, sequela
T83.411A	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter
T83.411D	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T83.411S	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela
T83.418A	Breakdown (mechanical) of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, initial encounter
T83.418D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter
T83.418S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, sequela
T83.420A	Displacement of implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter
T83.420D	Displacement of implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T83.420S	Displacement of implanted penile prosthesis, sequela
T83.421A	Displacement of implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter
T83.421D	Displacement of implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T83.421S	Displacement of implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela
T83.428A	Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, initial
	encounter
T83.428D	Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter
T83.428S	Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, sequela
T83.490A	Other mechanical complication of implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter
T83.490D	Other mechanical complication of implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T83.490S	Other mechanical complication of implanted penile prosthesis, sequela
T83.491A	Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter
T83.491D	Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T83.491S	Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela
T83.498A	Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital
	tract, initial encounter
T83.498D	Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital
	tract, subsequent encounter
T83.498S	Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital
	tract, sequela
T83.510A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to cystostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.510D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to cystostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.510S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to cystostomy catheter, sequela
T83.511A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling urethral catheter, initial encounter
T83.511D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling urethral catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.511S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling urethral catheter, sequela
T83.512A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to nephrostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.512D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to nephrostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.512S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to nephrostomy catheter, sequela
T83.518A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary catheter, initial encounter
T83.518D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.518S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary catheter, sequela
T83.590A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device,
	initial encounter

TOO FOOD	Infaction and inflammatory, reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device
T83.590D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device,
T83.590S	subsequent encounter
163.5903	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device, sequela
T83.591A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, initial encounter
T83.591D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, subsequent
100.0012	encounter
T83.591S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, sequela
T83.592A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, initial encounter
T83.592D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, subsequent
	encounter
T83.592S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, sequela
T83.593A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, initial encounter
T83.593D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter
T83.593S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, sequela
T83.598A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in
	urinary system, initial encounter
T83.598D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in
	urinary system, subsequent encounter
T83.598S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in
	urinary system, sequela
T83.61XA	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter
T83.61XD	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent
	encounter
T83.61XS	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, sequela
T83.62XA	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, initial
	encounter
T83.62XD	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent
	encounter
T83.62XS	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela
T83.69XA	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in
TOO COVD	genital tract, initial encounter
T83.69XD	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in
T83.69XS	genital tract, subsequent encounter
103.09/3	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, sequela
T83.712A	Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter
T83.712D	Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent encounter
T83.712S	Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, sequela
T83.713A	Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, initial
100.7107	encounter
T83.713D	Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent
100.7 102	encounter
T83.713S	Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, sequela
T83.714A	Erosion of implanted ureteral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, initial
	encounter
T83.714D	Erosion of implanted ureteral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent
	encounter
T83.714S	Erosion of implanted ureteral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, sequela
T83.718A	Erosion of other implanted mesh to organ or tissue, initial encounter
T83.718D	Erosion of other implanted mesh to organ or tissue, subsequent encounter
T83.718S	Erosion of other implanted mesh to organ or tissue, sequela
T83.719A	Erosion of other prosthetic materials to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter

T83.719D	Erosion of other prosthetic materials to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent
165.7190	encounter
T83.719S	Erosion of other prosthetic materials to surrounding organ or tissue, sequela
T83.722A	Exposure of implanted urethral mesh into urethra, initial encounter
T83.722D	Exposure of implanted dreamar mesh into dreama, initial encounter  Exposure of implanted urethral mesh into urethra, subsequent encounter
T83.722S	Exposure of implanted drethal mesh into dretha, subsequent encounter  Exposure of implanted urethral mesh into urethra, sequela
T83.723A	
T83.723D	Exposure of implanted urethral bulking agent into urethra, initial encounter
T83.723S	Exposure of implanted urethral bulking agent into urethra, subsequent encounter
	Exposure of implanted urethral bulking agent into urethra, sequela
T83.724A	Exposure of implanted ureteral bulking agent into ureter, initial encounter
T83.724D	Exposure of implanted ureteral bulking agent into ureter, subsequent encounter
T83.724S	Exposure of implanted ureteral bulking agent into ureter, sequela
T83.728A	Exposure of other implanted mesh into organ or tissue, initial encounter
T83.728D	Exposure of other implanted mesh into organ or tissue, subsequent encounter
T83.728S	Exposure of other implanted mesh into organ or tissue, sequela
T83.729A	Exposure of other prosthetic materials into organ or tissue, initial encounter
T83.729D	Exposure of other prosthetic materials into organ or tissue, subsequent encounter
T83.729S	Exposure of other prosthetic materials into organ or tissue, sequela
T83.79XA	Other specified complications due to other prosthetic materials, initial encounter
T83.79XD	Other specified complications due to other prosthetic materials, subsequent encounter
T83.79XS	Other specified complications due to other prosthetic materials, sequela
T84.010A	Broken internal right hip prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.010D	Broken internal right hip prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.010S	Broken internal right hip prosthesis, sequela
T84.011A	Broken internal left hip prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.011D	Broken internal left hip prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.011S	Broken internal left hip prosthesis, sequela
T84.012A	Broken internal right knee prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.012D	Broken internal right knee prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.012S	Broken internal right knee prosthesis, sequela
T84.013A	Broken internal left knee prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.013D	Broken internal left knee prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.013S	Broken internal left knee prosthesis, sequela
T84.018A	Broken internal joint prosthesis, other site, initial encounter
T84.018D	Broken internal joint prosthesis, other site, subsequent encounter
T84.018S	Broken internal joint prosthesis, other site, sequela
T84.019A	Broken internal joint prosthesis, unspecified site, initial encounter
T84.019D	Broken internal joint prosthesis, unspecified site, subsequent encounter
T84.019S	Broken internal joint prosthesis, unspecified site, sequela
T84.020A	Dislocation of internal right hip prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.020D	Dislocation of internal right hip prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.020S	Dislocation of internal left hip prosthesis, sequela
T84.021A	Dislocation of internal left hip prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.021D	Dislocation of internal left hip prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.021S	Dislocation of internal left hip prosthesis, sequela
T84.022A	Instability of internal right knee prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.022D	Instability of internal right knee prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.022S	Instability of internal right knee prosthesis, sequela
T84.023A	Instability of internal left knee prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.023D	Instability of internal left knee prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.023S	Instability of internal left knee prosthesis, sequela
T84.028A	Dislocation of other internal joint prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.028D	Dislocation of other internal joint prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.028S	Dislocation of other internal joint prosthesis, sequela

T84.029A	Dislocation of unspecified internal joint prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.029D	Dislocation of unspecified internal joint prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.029S	Dislocation of unspecified internal joint prosthesis, sequela
T84.030A	Mechanical loosening of internal right hip prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.030D	Mechanical loosening of internal right hip prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.030S	Mechanical loosening of internal right hip prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.031A	Mechanical loosening of internal left hip prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.031D	Mechanical loosening of internal left hip prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.031S	Mechanical loosening of internal left hip prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.032A	Mechanical loosening of internal right knee prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.032D	Mechanical loosening of internal right knee prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.032S	Mechanical loosening of internal right knee prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.033A	Mechanical loosening of internal left knee prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.033D	Mechanical loosening of internal left knee prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.033S	Mechanical loosening of internal left knee prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.038A	Mechanical loosening of other internal prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.038D	Mechanical loosening of other internal prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.038S	Mechanical loosening of other internal prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.039A	Mechanical loosening of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.039D	Mechanical loosening of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.039S	Mechanical loosening of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.050A	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic right hip joint, initial encounter
T84.050D	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic right hip joint, subsequent encounter
T84.050S	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic right hip joint, sequela
T84.051A	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic left hip joint, initial encounter
T84.051D	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic left hip joint, subsequent encounter
T84.051S	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic left hip joint, sequela
T84.052A	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic right knee joint, initial encounter
T84.052D	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic right knee joint, subsequent encounter
T84.052S	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic right knee joint, sequela
T84.053A	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic left knee joint, initial encounter
T84.053D	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic left knee joint, subsequent encounter
T84.053S	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic left knee joint, sequela
T84.058A	Periprosthetic osteolysis of other internal prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.058D	Periprosthetic osteolysis of other internal prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.058S	Periprosthetic osteolysis of other internal prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.059A	Periprosthetic osteolysis of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.059D	Periprosthetic osteolysis of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.059S	Periprosthetic osteolysis of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.060A	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic right hip joint, initial encounter
T84.060D	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic right hip joint, subsequent
	encounter
T84.060S	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic right hip joint, sequela
T84.061A	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic left hip joint, initial encounter
T84.061D	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic left hip joint, subsequent
	encounter
T84.061S	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic left hip joint, sequela
T84.062A	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic right knee joint, initial encounter
T84.062D	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic right knee joint, subsequent
	encounter
T84.062S	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic right knee joint, sequela
T84.063A	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic left knee joint, initial encounter
T84.063D	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic left knee joint, subsequent
	encounter

T84.063S	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic left knee joint, sequela
T84.068A	Wear of articular bearing surface of other internal prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.068D	Wear of articular bearing surface of other internal prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.068S	Wear of articular bearing surface of other internal prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.069A	Wear of articular bearing surface of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.069D	Wear of articular bearing surface of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, subsequent
	encounter
T84.069S	Wear of articular bearing surface of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.090A	Other mechanical complication of internal right hip prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.090D	Other mechanical complication of internal right hip prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.090S	Other mechanical complication of internal right hip prosthesis, sequela
T84.091A	Other mechanical complication of internal left hip prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.091D	Other mechanical complication of internal left hip prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.091S	Other mechanical complication of internal left hip prosthesis, sequela
T84.092A	Other mechanical complication of internal right knee prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.092D	Other mechanical complication of internal right knee prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.092S	Other mechanical complication of internal right knee prosthesis, sequela
T84.093A	Other mechanical complication of internal left knee prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.093D	Other mechanical complication of internal left knee prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.093S	Other mechanical complication of internal left knee prosthesis, sequela
T84.098A	Other mechanical complication of other internal joint prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.098D	Other mechanical complication of other internal joint prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.098S	Other mechanical complication of other internal joint prosthesis, sequela
T84.099A	Other mechanical complication of unspecified internal joint prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.099D	Other mechanical complication of unspecified internal joint prosthesis, subsequent
104.0000	encounter
T84.099S	Other mechanical complication of unspecified internal joint prosthesis, sequela
T84.110A	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode
	(lead), initial encounter
T84.110D	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode
	(lead), subsequent encounter
T84.110S	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode
	(lead), sequela
T84.111A	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve,
	electrode (lead), initial encounter
T84.111D	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve,
	electrode (lead), subsequent encounter
T84.111S	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve,
	electrode (lead), sequela
T84.112A	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode
	(lead), initial encounter
T84.112D	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode
	(lead), subsequent encounter
T84.112S	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode
	(lead), sequela
T84.113A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, initial
	encounter
T84.113D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, subsequent
	encounter
T84.113S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, sequela
T84.114A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of right femur, initial encounter
T84.114D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of right femur, subsequent encounter
T84.114S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of right femur, sequela
T84.115A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of left femur, initial encounter
-	

T84.115D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of left femur, subsequent encounter
T84.115S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of left femur, sequela
T84.116A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, initial encounter
T84.116D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, subsequent encounter
T84.116S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, sequela
T84.117A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, initial
	encounter
T84.117D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter
T84.117S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, sequela
T84.119A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, initial
	encounter
T84.119D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, subsequent encounter
T84.119S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, sequela
T84.120A	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), initial
	encounter
T84.120D	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead),
	subsequent encounter
T84.120S	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), sequela
T84.121A	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter
T84.121D	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter
T84.121S	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode
104.1210	(lead), sequela
T84.122A	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead),
	initial encounter
T84.122D	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter
T84.122S	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), seguela
T84.123A	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, initial encounter
T84.123D	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, subsequent encounter
T84.123S	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, sequela
T84.124A	Displacement of internal fixation device of right femur, initial encounter
T84.124D	Displacement of internal fixation device of right femur, subsequent encounter
T84.124S	Displacement of internal fixation device of right femur, sequela
T84.125A	Displacement of internal fixation device of left femur, initial encounter
T84.125D	Displacement of internal fixation device of left femur, subsequent encounter
T84.125S	Displacement of internal fixation device of left femur, sequela
T84.126A	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, initial encounter
T84.126D	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, subsequent encounter
T84.126S	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, sequela
T84.127A	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, initial encounter
T84.127D	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter
T84.127S	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, sequela
T84.129A	Displacement of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, initial encounter
T84.129D	Displacement of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, subsequent encounter
T84.129S	Displacement of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, sequela
107.1230	Displacement of internal mattern device of unspecified bottle of little, sequeta

(lead), initial encounter T84.1905 Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electron (lead), subsequent encounter Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electron (lead), subsequent encounter Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), sequela Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, initial encounter Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, subsequent encounter Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, subsequent encounter Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, initial encounter Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, subsequent encounter Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, sequela Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, sequela Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, sequela Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, sequela Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, sequela Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, sequela Other mechanical complication		
T84.190D Öther mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electro (lead), subsequent encounter  T84.191A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T84.191A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T84.191D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T84.191S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T84.192A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), sinitial encounter  T84.192D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T84.192D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), sequela  T84.193A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, initial encounter  T84.193D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, subsequent encounter  T84.193S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, subsequent encounter  T84.194S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, subsequent encounter  T84.195A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, subsequent encounter  T84.195A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, subsequent encounter  T84.195A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left femur, subsequent encounter  T84.195A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left fower leg, subsequent encounter  T84.196A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent en	T84.190A	Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode
T84.191A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electron (lead), sequela  T84.191D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T84.191D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), saguela  T84.192A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T84.192D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T84.192D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), sequela  T84.193A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, initial encounter  T84.193D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, subsequent encounter  T84.193A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, subsequent encounter  T84.193A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, subsequent encounter  T84.193A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, subsequent encounter  T84.193A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, subsequent encounter  T84.193A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, initial encounter  T84.193A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, subsequent encounter  T84.193B Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, subsequent encounter  T84.195B Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, subsequent encounter  T84.196A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation devi	T84.190D	Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode
nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T84.191S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T84.191S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T84.192A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T84.192D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T84.192S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), sequela  T84.193A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, initial encounter  T84.193D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, subsequent encounter  T84.193S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, sequent encounter  T84.194D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, initial encounter  T84.194D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, subsequent encounter  T84.195S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, sequela  T84.195S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, sequela  T84.195S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, sequela  T84.195C Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, sequela  T84.195S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, sequela  T84.195C Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, subsequent encounter  T84.195D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter  T84.196D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter	T84.190S	Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode
nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T84.192D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), sequela  Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), sequela  Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of oright femur, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, sequela  Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, subsequent encounter  T84.195A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, subsequent encounter  T84.195B Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, subsequent encounter  T84.195B Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower	T84.191A	
nerve, electrode (lead), sequela	T84.191D	
electrode (lead), initial encounter  T84.192D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T84.193A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), sequela  T84.193A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, initial encounter  T84.193D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, subsequent encounter  T84.193S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, sequelata.194A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, initial encounter  T84.194D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, subsequent encounter  T84.195S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, sequela  T84.195D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, subsequent encounter  T84.195A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, subsequent encounter  T84.195A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, subsequent encounter  T84.196A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, subsequent encounter  T84.196D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, subsequent encounter  T84.197D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter  T84.197D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter  T84.197D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter  T84.197D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter  T84.199A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, initial encounter  T84.19	T84.191S	
Relation   Cher mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), sequela	T84.192A	electrode (lead), initial encounter
electrode (lead), sequela  T84.193A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, seque T84.194A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, sequela  Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, sequela  Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, sequela  Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, sequela  Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of hand and fingers, initial encounter		electrode (lead), subsequent encounter
T84.193D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, subsequent encounter  T84.194A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, seque T84.194A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, initial encounter  T84.194D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, subsequent encounter  T84.194S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, sequela Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, initial encounter  T84.195A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, subsequent encounter  T84.195D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, sequela  T84.196A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, subsequent encounter  T84.196D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, subsequent encounter  T84.197D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter  T84.197D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter  T84.197A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, sequela  T84.199A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, initial encounter  T84.199B Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, subsequent encounter  T84.199S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, sequela  T84.210A Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, initial encounter	T84.192S	electrode (lead), sequela
T84.1935 Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, seque T84.194A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, initial encounter T84.194D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, subsequent encounter T84.194S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, sequela T84.195A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, initial encounter T84.195D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, subsequent encounter T84.195S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, sequela T84.196A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, initial encounter Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, subsequent encounter Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, subsequent encounter Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, sequela T84.197A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, sequela T84.197S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, initial encounter Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, subsequent encounter Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, subsequent encounter Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, subsequent encounter Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, subsequent encounter Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of hand and f	T84.193A	·
T84.194A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, initial encounter T84.194D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, subsequent encounter T84.194S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, sequela T84.195A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, initial encounter T84.195D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, subsequent encounter T84.195S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, sequela T84.196A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, initial encounter T84.196D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, subsequent encounter T84.196S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, sequela T84.197A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, initial encounter T84.197D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter T84.197S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, sequela T84.199A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, initial encounter  T84.199D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, subsequent encounter  T84.199S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, sequela  T84.210A Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, initial encounter	T84.193D	·
T84.194A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, initial encounter T84.194D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, subsequent encounter T84.194S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, sequela T84.195A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, initial encounter T84.195D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, subsequent encounter T84.195S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, sequela T84.196A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, initial encounter T84.196D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, subsequent encounter T84.196S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, sequela T84.197A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, initial encounter T84.197D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter T84.197S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, sequela T84.199A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, initial encounter  T84.199D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, subsequent encounter  T84.199S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, sequela  T84.210A Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, initial encounter	T84.193S	
T84.194D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, subsequent encounter  T84.195A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, sequela  T84.195A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, initial encounter  T84.195D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, subsequent encounter  T84.195S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, sequela  T84.196A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, initial encounter  T84.196D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, subsequent encounter  T84.196S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, sequela  T84.197A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, initial encounter  T84.197B Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter  T84.197S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, sequela  T84.199A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, initial encounter  T84.199D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, subsequent encounter  T84.199S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, subsequent encounter  T84.210A Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, initial encounter		
T84.195A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, initial encounter T84.195D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, subsequent encounter T84.195S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, sequela T84.196A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, initial encounter T84.196D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, subsequent encounter T84.196S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, sequela T84.197A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, initial encounter T84.197D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter T84.197S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, sequela T84.199A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, initial encounter T84.199D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, subsequent encounter T84.199S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, sequela T84.210A Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, initial encounter		Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, subsequent
T84.195A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, initial encounter T84.195D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, subsequent encounter T84.195S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, sequela T84.196A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, initial encounter T84.196D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, subsequent encounter T84.196S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, sequela T84.197A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, initial encounter T84.197D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter T84.197S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, sequela T84.199A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, initial encounter T84.199D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, subsequent encounter T84.199S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, sequela T84.210A Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, initial encounter	T84.194S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, sequela
T84.195D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, subsequent encounter  T84.195S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, sequela  Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, initial encounter  T84.196D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, subsequent encounter  T84.196S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, sequela  T84.197A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, initial encounter  T84.197D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter  T84.197S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, sequela  T84.199A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, initial encounter  T84.199D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, subsequent encounter  T84.199S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, sequela  Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, initial encounter	T84.195A	
T84.196A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, initial encounter  T84.196D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, subsequent encounter  T84.196S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, sequela  T84.197A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, initial encounter  T84.197D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter  T84.197S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, sequela  T84.199A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, initial encounter  T84.199D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, subsequent encounter  T84.199S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, sequela  T84.210A Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, initial encounter		Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, subsequent
resoluter  T84.196D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, subsequent encounter  T84.196S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, sequela  T84.197A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, initial encounter  T84.197D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter  T84.197S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, sequela  T84.199A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, initial encounter  T84.199D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, subsequent encounter  T84.199S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, sequela  T84.210A Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, initial encounter	T84.195S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, sequela
subsequent encounter  T84.196S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, sequela  T84.197A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, initial encounter  T84.197D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter  T84.197S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, sequela  T84.199A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, initial encounter  T84.199D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, subsequent encounter  T84.199S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, sequela  T84.210A Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, initial encounter	T84.196A	
T84.197A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, initial encounter  T84.197D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter  T84.197S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, sequela  T84.199A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, initial encounter  T84.199D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, subsequent encounter  T84.199S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, sequela  T84.210A Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, initial encounter	T84.196D	
encounter  T84.197D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter  T84.197S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, sequela  T84.199A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, initial encounter  T84.199D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, subsequent encounter  T84.199S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, sequela  T84.210A Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, initial encounter	T84.196S	
subsequent encounter  T84.197S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, sequela  T84.199A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, initial encounter  T84.199D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, subsequent encounter  T84.199S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, sequela  T84.210A Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, initial encounter	T84.197A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, initial encounter
T84.199A Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, initial encounter  T84.199D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, subsequent encounter  T84.199S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, sequela  T84.210A Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, initial encounter	T84.197D	subsequent encounter
initial encounter  T84.199D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, subsequent encounter  T84.199S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, sequela  T84.210A Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, initial encounter	T84.197S	
subsequent encounter  T84.199S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, sequela  T84.210A Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, initial encounter		initial encounter
T84.210A Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, initial encounter	T84.199D	subsequent encounter
encounter	T84.199S	sequela
T94 210D Prockdown (machanical) of internal fivation device of bonds of hand and fingers	T84.210A	
subsequent encounter	T84.210D	
T84.210S Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, seque	T84.210S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, sequela

T84.213A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, initial
T0 1 0 1 0 D	encounter
T84.213D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, subsequent encounter
T84.213S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, sequela
T84.216A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of vertebrae, initial encounter
T84.216D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of vertebrae, subsequent encounter
T84.216S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of vertebrae, sequela
T84.218A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of other bones, initial encounter
T84.218D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter
T84.218S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of other bones, sequela
T84.220A	Displacement of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, initial encounter
T84.220D	Displacement of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, subsequent
	encounter
T84.220S	Displacement of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, sequela
T84.223A	Displacement of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, initial encounter
T84.223D	Displacement of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, subsequent encounter
T84.223S	Displacement of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, sequela
T84.226A	Displacement of internal fixation device of vertebrae, initial encounter
T84.226D	Displacement of internal fixation device of vertebrae, subsequent encounter
T84.226S	Displacement of internal fixation device of vertebrae, sequela
T84.228A	Displacement of internal fixation device of other bones, initial encounter
T84.228D	Displacement of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter
T84.228S	Displacement of internal fixation device of other bones, sequela
T84.290A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers,
	initial encounter
T84.290D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers,
	subsequent encounter
T84.290S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, sequela
T84.293A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, initial encounter
T84.293D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes,
10112002	subsequent encounter
T84.293S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes,
	sequela
T84.296A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of vertebrae, initial encounter
T84.296D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of vertebrae, subsequent
	encounter
T84.296S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of vertebrae, sequela
T84.298A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, initial encounter
T84.298D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent
	encounter
T84.298S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, sequela
T84.310A	Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter
T84.310D	Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter
T84.310S	Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, sequela
T84.318A	Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter
T84.318D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent
	encounter
T84.318S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela
T84.320A	Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter
T84.320D	Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter
T84.320S	Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, sequela

T0 4 000 A	
T84.328A	Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter
T84.328D	Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter
T84.328S	Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela
T84.390A	Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter
T84.390D	Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter
T84.390S	Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, sequela
T84.398A	Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial
	encounter
T84.398D	Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent
T0 4 0000	encounter
T84.398S	Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela
T84.410A	Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, initial encounter
T84.410D	Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, subsequent encounter
T84.410S	Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, sequela
T84.418A	Breakdown (mechanical) of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, initial
T0 / //0D	encounter
T84.418D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts,
T04 4400	subsequent encounter
T84.418S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts,
T04 4004	sequela
T84.420A	Displacement of muscle and tendon graft, initial encounter
T84.420D	Displacement of muscle and tendon graft, subsequent encounter
T84.420S	Displacement of muscle and tendon graft, sequela
T84.428A	Displacement of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter
T84.428D	Displacement of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, subsequent
T84.428S	encounter  Displacement of other internal orthogodic devices, implants and grafts, acquals
T84.490A	Displacement of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, sequela  Other mechanical complication of muscle and tendon graft, initial encounter
T84.490D	Other mechanical complication of muscle and tendon graft, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of muscle and tendon graft, subsequent encounter
T84.490S	Other mechanical complication of muscle and tendon graft, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of muscle and tendon graft, sequela
T84.498A	Other mechanical complication of muscle and tendor graft, sequela  Other mechanical complication of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts,
104.490A	initial encounter
T84.498D	Other mechanical complication of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts,
	subsequent encounter
T84.498S	Other mechanical complication of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts,
	sequela
T85.01xA	Breakdown (mechanical) of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial
	encounter
T85.01xD	Breakdown (mechanical) of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent
	, , , ,
	encounter
T85.01xS	encounter  Breakdown (mechanical) of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela
T85.02xA	encounter  Breakdown (mechanical) of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela  Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter
T85.02xA T85.02xD	encounter  Breakdown (mechanical) of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela  Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter  Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter
T85.02xA T85.02xD T85.02xS	encounter  Breakdown (mechanical) of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela  Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter  Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter  Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela
T85.02xA T85.02xD T85.02xS T85.03xA	encounter  Breakdown (mechanical) of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela  Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter  Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter  Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela  Leakage of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter
T85.02xA T85.02xD T85.02xS T85.03xA T85.03xD	encounter  Breakdown (mechanical) of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela  Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter  Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter  Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela  Leakage of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter  Leakage of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter
T85.02xA T85.02xD T85.02xS T85.03xA T85.03xD T85.03xS	encounter  Breakdown (mechanical) of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela  Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter  Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter  Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela  Leakage of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter  Leakage of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter  Leakage of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela
T85.02xA T85.02xD T85.02xS T85.03xA T85.03xD	encounter  Breakdown (mechanical) of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela  Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter  Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter  Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela  Leakage of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter  Leakage of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter  Leakage of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela  Other mechanical complication of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial
T85.02xA T85.02xD T85.02xS T85.03xA T85.03xD T85.03xS T85.09xA	encounter  Breakdown (mechanical) of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela  Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter  Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter  Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela  Leakage of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter  Leakage of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter  Leakage of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela  Other mechanical complication of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter
T85.02xA T85.02xD T85.02xS T85.03xA T85.03xD T85.03xS	encounter  Breakdown (mechanical) of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela  Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter  Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter  Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela  Leakage of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter  Leakage of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter  Leakage of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela  Other mechanical complication of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt,
T85.02xA T85.02xD T85.02xS T85.03xA T85.03xD T85.03xS T85.09xA	encounter  Breakdown (mechanical) of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela  Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter  Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter  Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela  Leakage of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter  Leakage of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter  Leakage of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela  Other mechanical complication of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter
T85.02xA T85.02xD T85.02xS T85.03xA T85.03xD T85.03xS T85.09xA T85.09xD	encounter  Breakdown (mechanical) of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela  Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter  Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter  Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela  Leakage of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter  Leakage of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter  Leakage of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela  Other mechanical complication of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela
T85.02xA T85.02xD T85.02xS T85.03xA T85.03xD T85.03xS T85.09xA	encounter  Breakdown (mechanical) of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela  Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter  Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter  Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela  Leakage of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter  Leakage of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter  Leakage of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela  Other mechanical complication of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter

T85.110D	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of brain,
T85.110S	subsequent encounter  Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of brain, sequela
T85.111A	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of peripheral nerve, initial encounter
T85.111D	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of peripheral nerve, subsequent encounter
T85.111S	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of peripheral nerve, sequela
T85.112A	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of spinal cord, initial encounter
T85.112D	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of spinal cord, subsequent encounter
T85.112S	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of spinal cord, sequela
T85.118A	Breakdown (mechanical) of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, initial encounter
T85.118D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter
T85.118S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela
T85.120A	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of brain, initial encounter
T85.120D	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of brain, subsequent encounter
T85.120S	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of brain, sequela
T85.121A	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of peripheral nerve, initial encounter
T85.121D	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of peripheral nerve, subsequent encounter
T85.121S	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of peripheral nerve, sequela
T85.122A	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of spinal cord, initial encounter
T85.122D	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of spinal cord, subsequent encounter
T85.122S	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of spinal cord, sequela
T85.128A	Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, initial encounter
T85.128D	Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter
T85.128S	Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela
T85.190A	Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of brain, initial encounter
T85.190D	Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of brain, subsequent encounter
T85.190S	Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of brain, sequela
T85.191A	Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of peripheral nerve, initial encounter
T85.191D	Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of peripheral nerve, subsequent encounter
T85.191S	Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of peripheral nerve, sequela

T85.192A	Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of
T05 400D	spinal cord, initial encounter
T85.192D	Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of spinal cord, subsequent encounter
T85.192S	Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of spinal cord, sequela
T85.199A	Other mechanical complication of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous
100.1997	system, initial encounter
T85.199D	Other mechanical complication of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous
	system, subsequent encounter
T85.199S	Other mechanical complication of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela
T86.10	Unspecified complication of kidney transplant
T86.11	Kidney transplant rejection
T86.12	Kidney transplant failure
T86.13	Kidney transplant infection
T86.19	Other complication of kidney transplant
T86.890	Other transplanted tissue rejection
T86.891	Other transplanted tissue failure
T86.892	Other transplanted tissue infection
T86.898	Other complications of other transplanted tissue
T86.899	Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue
Z00.5	Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue
Z00.70	Encounter for examination of potential dollor of organ and tissue  Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal
200.70	findings
Z00.71	Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood with abnormal
Z00.8	findings  Findings
	Encounter for other general examination
Z48.23	Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant
Z52.4	Kidney donor
Z52.6	Liver donor
Z85.00	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ
Z85.01	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of esophagus
Z85.020	Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of stomach
Z85.028	Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach
Z85.030	Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of large intestine
Z85.038	Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine
Z85.040	Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum
Z85.048	Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus
Z85.05	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver
Z85.060	Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine
Z85.068	Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of small intestine
Z85.07	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of pancreas
Z85.09	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs
Z85.110	Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of bronchus and lung
Z85.118	Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of bronchus and lung
Z85.12	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of trachea
Z85.20	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified respiratory organ
Z85.21	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of larynx
Z85.22	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of nasal cavities, middle ear, and accessory
	sinuses
Z85.230	Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of thymus
Z85.238	Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of thymus
Z85.29	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other respiratory and intrathoracic organs

285.40 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified female genital organ 285.41 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of cervix uteri 285.42 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of ovary 285.43 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of ovary 285.44 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of ovary 285.45 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of ovary 285.46 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified male genital organs 285.47 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of prostate 285.48 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of prostate 285.49 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of epididymis 285.40 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other male genital organs 285.50 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified urinary tract organ 285.51 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified urinary tract organ 285.52 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of bladder 285.52 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of kidney 285.53 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of renal pelvis 285.54 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of ther urinary tract organ 285.59 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other urinary tract organ 285.70 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other urinary tract organ 285.71 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other urinary tract organ 285.72 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of the urinary tract organ 285.73 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of the urinary tract organ 285.81 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of the urinary tract organ 285.82 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of the urinary tract organ 285.83 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of the urinary tract organ or the urinary tract organ 285.84 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of the urinary tract organ 285.85 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of the urinary tract organ or provided the urinary tract organ organization organization organization organization organization organization organization organization organization organizatio	Z85.3	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of breast
285.41 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of cervix uteri 285.42 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of uterus 285.43 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of uterus 285.44 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other female genital organs 285.45 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified male genital organ 285.46 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of prostate 285.47 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of prostate 285.48 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of epididymis 285.49 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of epididymis 285.50 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified urinary tract organ 285.51 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified urinary tract organ 285.520 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of bladder 285.520 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of kidney 285.528 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of kidney 285.53 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of renal pelvis 285.54 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of tract organ 285.59 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other urinary tract organ 285.60 Personal history of leukemia 285.71 Personal history of leukemia 285.72 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of ther urinary tract organ 285.73 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of lymphoid, hematopoietic and related tissues 285.810 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of tongue 285.811 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other sites of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx 285.812 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other sites of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx 285.828 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx 285.829 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx 285.820 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissue 285.831 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissue 285.832 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nerv		
285.42 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of uterus 285.43 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of ovary 285.44 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other female genital organs 285.45 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified male genital organ 285.46 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of prostate 285.47 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of prostate 285.48 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of epididymis 285.49 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other male genital organs 285.50 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other male genital organs 285.51 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified urinary tract organ 285.520 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of kidney 285.528 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of kidney 285.529 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of renal pelvis 285.54 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of ureter 285.59 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of ureter 285.60 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other urinary tract organ 285.71 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other urinary tract organ 285.72 Personal history of hon-Hodgkin lymphoma 285.73 Personal history of non-Hodgkin lymphoma 285.79 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of lymphoid, hematopoietic and related tissues 285.810 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of tongue 285.811 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of stongue 285.812 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of stongue 285.813 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of skin 285.820 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of skin 285.821 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other sites of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx 285.828 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissue 285.831 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissue 285.832 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissue 285.838 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissue 285.839 Personal history		
285.43 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of ovary 285.44 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other female genital organs 285.46 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified male genital organ 285.46 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of prostate 285.47 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of prostate 285.48 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of etestis 285.49 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other male genital organs 285.50 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other male genital organs 285.51 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified urinary tract organ 285.52 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of bladder 285.53 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of kidney 285.53 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of kidney 285.53 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of renal pelvis 285.54 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other urinary tract organ 285.59 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other urinary tract organ 285.6 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other urinary tract organ 285.71 Personal history of Hodgkin lymphoma 285.72 Personal history of hodgkin lymphoma 285.73 Personal history of non-Hodgkin lymphoma 285.810 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of tongue 285.811 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of tongue 285.812 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of there sites of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx 285.820 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other sites of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx 285.821 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other sites of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx 285.828 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx 285.829 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of bone 285.831 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of bone 285.831 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissue 285.840 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissue 285.841 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nerv		
285.44 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other female genital organs 285.45 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified male genital organ 285.46 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of prostate 285.47 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of testis 285.48 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of epididymis 285.49 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other male genital organs 285.50 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified urinary tract organ 285.51 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of bladder 285.520 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of kidney 285.53 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of kidney 285.54 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of kidney 285.55 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of ureter 285.59 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other urinary tract organ 285.60 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other urinary tract organ 285.71 Personal history of leukemia 285.72 Personal history of hon-Hodgkin lymphoma 285.73 Personal history of other malignant neoplasms of lymphoid, hematopoietic and related tissues 285.810 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of tongue 285.819 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other sites of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx 285.820 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other sites of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx 285.821 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other sites of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx 285.823 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of skin 285.824 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of skin 285.835 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of bone 285.836 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of skin 285.837 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of bone 285.838 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissue 285.848 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissue 285.849 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other organs and systems 285.89 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other organs and systems 285.8		
285.45         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of prostate           285.46         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of prostate           285.47         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of testis           285.48         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other male genital organs           285.49         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified urinary tract organ           285.50         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of bladder           285.520         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of kidney           285.521         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of kidney           285.52         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of renal pelvis           285.53         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of ureter           285.59         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other urinary tract organ           285.6         Personal history of leukemia           285.71         Personal history of holdgkin lymphoma           285.72         Personal history of the malignant neoplasms of lymphoid, hematopoietic and related tissues           285.810         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of tongue           285.811         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified site of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx           285.828         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified site of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx		
285.46         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of prostate           285.47         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of testis           285.48         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of epididymis           285.49         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other male genital organs           285.50         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified urinary tract organ           285.51         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified urinary tract organ           285.52         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liddrey           285.53         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of kidney           285.54         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of ureter           285.55         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of ureter           285.60         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other urinary tract organ           285.71         Personal history of non-Hodgkin lymphoma           285.72         Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of lymphoid, hematopoietic and related tissues           285.810         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other sites of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx           285.819         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified site of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx           285.820         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of skin           285.821         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of		
Z85.47         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of testis           Z85.48         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of epididymis           Z85.49         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other male genital organs           Z85.50         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified urinary tract organ           Z85.51         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of bladder           Z85.520         Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of kidney           Z85.528         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of kidney           Z85.53         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of widney           Z85.54         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of ureter           Z85.59         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other urinary tract organ           Z85.60         Personal history of Hodgkin lymphoma           Z85.71         Personal history of Hodgkin lymphoma           Z85.72         Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of lymphoid, hematopoietic and related tissues           Z85.810         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other sites of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx           Z85.819         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified site of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx           Z85.820         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of winch with six or malignant neoplasm of skin           Z85.821         Personal history of malignant neopla		
Z85.48         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other male genital organs           Z85.50         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other male genital organs           Z85.51         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified urinary tract organ           Z85.520         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of bladder           Z85.528         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of kidney           Z85.53         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of kidney           Z85.54         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of verter           Z85.59         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other urinary tract organ           Z85.6         Personal history of leukemia           Z85.71         Personal history of Hodgkin lymphoma           Z85.72         Personal history of non-Hodgkin lymphomas           Z85.79         Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of lymphoid, hematopoietic and related tissues           Z85.810         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other sites of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx           Z85.819         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified site of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx           Z85.820         Personal history of malignant meanoma of skin           Z85.830         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of bone           Z85.841         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of skin           Z85		
Z85.49         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other male genital organs           Z85.50         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified urinary tract organ           Z85.51         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of bladder           Z85.520         Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of kidney           Z85.53         Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of kidney           Z85.53         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of renal pelvis           Z85.54         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of ureter           Z85.59         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other urinary tract organ           Z85.6         Personal history of leukemia           Z85.71         Personal history of Hodgkin lymphoma           Z85.72         Personal history of other malignant neoplasms of lymphoid, hematopoietic and related tissues           Z85.810         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of tongue           Z85.810         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified site of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx           Z85.820         Personal history of malignant meoplasm of unspecified site of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx           Z85.821         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of skin           Z85.831         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of bone           Z85.840         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissue<		
Z85.50         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified urinary tract organ           Z85.51         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of bladder           Z85.520         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of kidney           Z85.528         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of kidney           Z85.53         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of ureter           Z85.59         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other urinary tract organ           Z85.6         Personal history of loukemia           Z85.71         Personal history of hodgkin lymphoma           Z85.72         Personal history of other malignant neoplasms of lymphoid, hematopoietic and related tissues           Z85.810         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of tongue           Z85.818         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified site of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx           Z85.820         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified site of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx           Z85.821         Personal history of Merkel cell carcinoma           Z85.828         Personal history of Merkel cell carcinoma           Z85.830         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of skin           Z85.841         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of soft tissue           Z85.849         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissue           Z85.84		
Z85.51         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of bladder           Z85.520         Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of kidney           Z85.528         Personal history of ther malignant neoplasm of kidney           Z85.53         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of ureter           Z85.54         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of ureter           Z85.59         Personal history of leukemia           Z85.6         Personal history of leukemia           Z85.71         Personal history of hodgkin lymphoma           Z85.72         Personal history of hodgkin lymphomas           Z85.79         Personal history of other malignant neoplasms of lymphoid, hematopoietic and related tissues           Z85.810         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other sites of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx           Z85.818         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified site of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx           Z85.820         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified site of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx           Z85.821         Personal history of Merkel cell carcinoma           Z85.828         Personal history of ther malignant neoplasm of skin           Z85.830         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of soft tissue           Z85.841         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissue           Z85.848		
Z85.520       Personal history of other malignant carcinoid tumor of kidney         Z85.528       Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of kidney         Z85.53       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of renal pelvis         Z85.54       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of ureter         Z85.59       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other urinary tract organ         Z85.6       Personal history of leukemia         Z85.71       Personal history of Hodgkin lymphoma         Z85.72       Personal history of non-Hodgkin lymphomas         Z85.79       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of lymphoid, hematopoietic and related tissues         Z85.810       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of tongue         Z85.818       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified site of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx         Z85.819       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified site of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx         Z85.820       Personal history of malignant melanoma of skin         Z85.821       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of skin         Z85.830       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of bone         Z85.841       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of soft tissue         Z85.840       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissue         Z85.841       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other		
Z85.528       Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of kidney         Z85.53       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of renal pelvis         Z85.54       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of ureter         Z85.59       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other urinary tract organ         Z85.60       Personal history of leukemia         Z85.71       Personal history of Hodgkin lymphoma         Z85.72       Personal history of non-Hodgkin lymphomas         Z85.79       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of lymphoid, hematopoietic and related tissues         Z85.810       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of tongue         Z85.818       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified site of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx         Z85.819       Personal history of malignant melanoma of skin         Z85.820       Personal history of malignant melanoma of skin         Z85.821       Personal history of Merkel cell carcinoma         Z85.832       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of bone         Z85.831       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of soft tissue         Z85.840       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of brain         Z85.841       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissue         Z85.852       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissue         Z85.8		
Z85.53       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of renal pelvis         Z85.54       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of ureter         Z85.59       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other urinary tract organ         Z85.6       Personal history of leukemia         Z85.71       Personal history of Hodgkin lymphoma         Z85.72       Personal history of non-Hodgkin lymphomas         Z85.79       Personal history of other malignant neoplasms of lymphoid, hematopoietic and related tissues         Z85.810       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of tongue         Z85.819       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other sites of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx         Z85.820       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified site of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx         Z85.821       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of skin         Z85.828       Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of skin         Z85.830       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of bone         Z85.840       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of bone         Z85.841       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissue         Z85.848       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissue         Z85.850       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other endocrine glands         Z85.858       Personal history of maligna		
Z85.54Personal history of malignant neoplasm of ureterZ85.59Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other urinary tract organZ85.6Personal history of leukemiaZ85.71Personal history of Hodgkin lymphomaZ85.72Personal history of non-Hodgkin lymphomasZ85.79Personal history of other malignant neoplasms of lymphoid, hematopoietic and related tissuesZ85.810Personal history of malignant neoplasm of tongueZ85.818Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other sites of lip, oral cavity, and pharynxZ85.819Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified site of lip, oral cavity, and pharynxZ85.820Personal history of malignant melanoma of skinZ85.821Personal history of Merkel cell carcinomaZ85.828Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of skinZ85.830Personal history of malignant neoplasm of boneZ85.841Personal history of malignant neoplasm of soft tissueZ85.840Personal history of malignant neoplasm of eyeZ85.841Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissueZ85.850Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissueZ85.850Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other organs and systemsZ85.89Personal history of malignant neoplasm, unspecifiedZ87.442Personal history of urinary calculiZ94.4Liver transplant status		
Z85.59Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other urinary tract organZ85.6Personal history of leukemiaZ85.71Personal history of Hodgkin lymphomaZ85.72Personal history of non-Hodgkin lymphomasZ85.79Personal history of other malignant neoplasms of lymphoid, hematopoietic and related tissuesZ85.810Personal history of malignant neoplasm of tongueZ85.818Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other sites of lip, oral cavity, and pharynxZ85.819Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified site of lip, oral cavity, and pharynxZ85.820Personal history of Merkel cell carcinomaZ85.821Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of skinZ85.828Personal history of malignant neoplasm of boneZ85.830Personal history of malignant neoplasm of soft tissueZ85.840Personal history of malignant neoplasm of eyeZ85.841Personal history of malignant neoplasm of brainZ85.848Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissueZ85.850Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other endocrine glandsZ85.85Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other organs and systemsZ85.89Personal history of malignant neoplasm, unspecifiedZ87.442Personal history of urinary calculiZ94.4Liver transplant status		
Z85.6Personal history of leukemiaZ85.71Personal history of Hodgkin lymphomaZ85.72Personal history of non-Hodgkin lymphomasZ85.79Personal history of other malignant neoplasms of lymphoid, hematopoietic and related tissuesZ85.810Personal history of malignant neoplasm of tongueZ85.818Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other sites of lip, oral cavity, and pharynxZ85.819Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified site of lip, oral cavity, and pharynxZ85.820Personal history of malignant melanoma of skinZ85.821Personal history of Merkel cell carcinomaZ85.828Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of skinZ85.830Personal history of malignant neoplasm of boneZ85.831Personal history of malignant neoplasm of soft tissueZ85.840Personal history of malignant neoplasm of eyeZ85.841Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissueZ85.848Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissueZ85.850Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other endocrine glandsZ85.85Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other organs and systemsZ85.89Personal history of malignant neoplasm, unspecifiedZ87.442Personal history of urinary calculiZ94.4Liver transplant status		
Z85.71Personal history of Hodgkin lymphomaZ85.72Personal history of non-Hodgkin lymphomasZ85.79Personal history of other malignant neoplasms of lymphoid, hematopoietic and related tissuesZ85.810Personal history of malignant neoplasm of tongueZ85.818Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other sites of lip, oral cavity, and pharynxZ85.819Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified site of lip, oral cavity, and pharynxZ85.820Personal history of malignant melanoma of skinZ85.821Personal history of Merkel cell carcinomaZ85.828Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of skinZ85.830Personal history of malignant neoplasm of boneZ85.831Personal history of malignant neoplasm of soft tissueZ85.840Personal history of malignant neoplasm of brainZ85.841Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissueZ85.848Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other endocrine glandsZ85.850Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other endocrine glandsZ85.851Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other organs and systemsZ85.89Personal history of malignant neoplasm, unspecifiedZ87.442Personal history of urinary calculiZ94.4Liver transplant status		
Z85.72Personal history of non-Hodgkin lymphomasZ85.79Personal history of other malignant neoplasms of lymphoid, hematopoietic and related tissuesZ85.810Personal history of malignant neoplasm of tongueZ85.818Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other sites of lip, oral cavity, and pharynxZ85.819Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified site of lip, oral cavity, and pharynxZ85.820Personal history of malignant neoplasm of skinZ85.821Personal history of Merkel cell carcinomaZ85.828Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of skinZ85.830Personal history of malignant neoplasm of boneZ85.831Personal history of malignant neoplasm of soft tissueZ85.840Personal history of malignant neoplasm of eyeZ85.841Personal history of malignant neoplasm of brainZ85.848Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissueZ85.850Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other endocrine glandsZ85.85Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other organs and systemsZ85.89Personal history of malignant neoplasm, unspecifiedZ87.442Personal history of urinary calculiZ94.4Liver transplant status		
Z85.810 Personal history of malignant neoplasms of lymphoid, hematopoietic and related tissues  Z85.818 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of tongue  Z85.819 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other sites of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx  Z85.820 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified site of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx  Z85.821 Personal history of malignant melanoma of skin  Z85.828 Personal history of Merkel cell carcinoma  Z85.830 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of skin  Z85.831 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of bone  Z85.831 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of soft tissue  Z85.840 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of eye  Z85.841 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of brain  Z85.848 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissue  Z85.850 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other endocrine glands  Z85.858 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other organs and systems  Z85.89 Personal history of malignant neoplasm, unspecified  Z87.442 Personal history of urinary calculi  Z94.4 Liver transplant status		
tissues  Z85.810 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of tongue  Z85.818 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other sites of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx  Z85.819 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified site of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx  Z85.820 Personal history of malignant melanoma of skin  Z85.821 Personal history of Merkel cell carcinoma  Z85.828 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of skin  Z85.830 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of bone  Z85.831 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of soft tissue  Z85.840 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of eye  Z85.841 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of brain  Z85.848 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissue  Z85.850 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other endocrine glands  Z85.850 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other endocrine glands  Z85.89 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other organs and systems  Z85.9 Personal history of malignant neoplasm, unspecified  Z87.442 Personal history of urinary calculi  Liver transplant status		
Z85.818Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other sites of lip, oral cavity, and pharynxZ85.819Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified site of lip, oral cavity, and pharynxZ85.820Personal history of malignant melanoma of skinZ85.821Personal history of Merkel cell carcinomaZ85.828Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of skinZ85.830Personal history of malignant neoplasm of boneZ85.831Personal history of malignant neoplasm of soft tissueZ85.840Personal history of malignant neoplasm of eyeZ85.841Personal history of malignant neoplasm of brainZ85.848Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissueZ85.850Personal history of malignant neoplasm of thyroidZ85.858Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other endocrine glandsZ85.89Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other organs and systemsZ85.9Personal history of malignant neoplasm, unspecifiedZ87.442Personal history of urinary calculiZ94.4Liver transplant status	Z85.79	
Z85.819Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified site of lip, oral cavity, and pharynxZ85.820Personal history of malignant melanoma of skinZ85.821Personal history of Merkel cell carcinomaZ85.828Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of skinZ85.830Personal history of malignant neoplasm of boneZ85.831Personal history of malignant neoplasm of soft tissueZ85.840Personal history of malignant neoplasm of eyeZ85.841Personal history of malignant neoplasm of brainZ85.848Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissueZ85.850Personal history of malignant neoplasm of thyroidZ85.858Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other endocrine glandsZ85.89Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other organs and systemsZ85.9Personal history of malignant neoplasm, unspecifiedZ87.442Personal history of urinary calculiZ94.4Liver transplant status	Z85.810	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of tongue
Z85.820 Personal history of malignant melanoma of skin Z85.821 Personal history of Merkel cell carcinoma Z85.828 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of skin Z85.830 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of bone Z85.831 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of soft tissue Z85.840 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of eye Z85.841 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of brain Z85.848 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissue Z85.850 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of thyroid Z85.858 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other endocrine glands Z85.89 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other organs and systems Z85.9 Personal history of malignant neoplasm, unspecified Z87.442 Personal history of urinary calculi Z94.4 Liver transplant status	Z85.818	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other sites of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx
Z85.821 Personal history of Merkel cell carcinoma Z85.828 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of skin Z85.830 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of bone Z85.831 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of soft tissue Z85.840 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of eye Z85.841 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of brain Z85.848 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissue Z85.850 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of thyroid Z85.858 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other endocrine glands Z85.89 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other organs and systems Z85.9 Personal history of malignant neoplasm, unspecified Z87.442 Personal history of urinary calculi Z94.4 Liver transplant status	Z85.819	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified site of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx
Z85.828 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of skin Z85.830 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of bone Z85.831 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of soft tissue Z85.840 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of eye Z85.841 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of brain Z85.848 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissue Z85.850 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of thyroid Z85.858 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other endocrine glands Z85.89 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other organs and systems Z85.9 Personal history of malignant neoplasm, unspecified Z87.442 Personal history of urinary calculi Z94.4 Liver transplant status	Z85.820	Personal history of malignant melanoma of skin
Z85.830 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of bone Z85.831 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of soft tissue Z85.840 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of eye Z85.841 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of brain Z85.848 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissue Z85.850 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of thyroid Z85.858 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other endocrine glands Z85.89 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other organs and systems Z85.9 Personal history of malignant neoplasm, unspecified Z87.442 Personal history of urinary calculi Z94.4 Liver transplant status	Z85.821	Personal history of Merkel cell carcinoma
Z85.831 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of soft tissue Z85.840 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of eye Z85.841 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of brain Z85.848 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissue Z85.850 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of thyroid Z85.858 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other endocrine glands Z85.89 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other organs and systems Z85.9 Personal history of malignant neoplasm, unspecified Z87.442 Personal history of urinary calculi Z94.4 Liver transplant status	Z85.828	Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of skin
Z85.840 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of eye Z85.841 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of brain Z85.848 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissue Z85.850 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of thyroid Z85.858 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other endocrine glands Z85.89 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other organs and systems Z85.9 Personal history of malignant neoplasm, unspecified Z87.442 Personal history of urinary calculi Z94.4 Liver transplant status	Z85.830	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of bone
Z85.841 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of brain Z85.848 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissue Z85.850 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of thyroid Z85.858 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other endocrine glands Z85.89 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other organs and systems Z85.9 Personal history of malignant neoplasm, unspecified Z87.442 Personal history of urinary calculi Z94.4 Liver transplant status	Z85.831	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of soft tissue
Z85.848 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissue Z85.850 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of thyroid Z85.858 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other endocrine glands Z85.89 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other organs and systems Z85.9 Personal history of malignant neoplasm, unspecified Z87.442 Personal history of urinary calculi Z94.4 Liver transplant status	Z85.840	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of eye
Z85.850 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of thyroid Z85.858 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other endocrine glands Z85.89 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other organs and systems Z85.9 Personal history of malignant neoplasm, unspecified Z87.442 Personal history of urinary calculi Z94.4 Liver transplant status		Personal history of malignant neoplasm of brain
Z85.858 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other endocrine glands Z85.89 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other organs and systems Z85.9 Personal history of malignant neoplasm, unspecified Z87.442 Personal history of urinary calculi Z94.4 Liver transplant status	Z85.848	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissue
Z85.89 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other organs and systems Z85.9 Personal history of malignant neoplasm, unspecified Z87.442 Personal history of urinary calculi Z94.4 Liver transplant status	Z85.850	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of thyroid
Z85.9 Personal history of malignant neoplasm, unspecified Z87.442 Personal history of urinary calculi Z94.4 Liver transplant status	Z85.858	
Z87.442 Personal history of urinary calculi Z94.4 Liver transplant status	Z85.89	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other organs and systems
Z87.442 Personal history of urinary calculi Z94.4 Liver transplant status	Z85.9	Personal history of malignant neoplasm, unspecified
	Z87.442	Personal history of urinary calculi
Z98.890 Other specified postprocedural states	Z94.4	Liver transplant status
	Z98.890	Other specified postprocedural states

## **CPT Codes: 74176, 74177, 74178 CT abdomen and pelvis**

CPT codes	Code Description
74176	CT abdomen and pelvis without contrast
74177	CT abdomen and pelvis with contrast
	CT abdomen and pelvis without contrast in one or both body regions, followed by re-
74178	imaging with contrast

## **ICD-10 Diagnoses Codes**

ICD-10	Code Description
A06.4	Amebic liver abscess

A18.11 Tuberculosis of kidney and ureter A18.12 Tuberculosis of bladder A18.13 Tuberculosis of other urinary organs A18.14 Tuberculosis of prostate A18.15 Tuberculosis of other male genital organs A18.16 Tuberculosis of other male genital organs A18.17 Tuberculosis of other male genital organs A18.18 Tuberculosis of other female genital organs A18.18 Tuberculosis of other female genital organs A18.18 Tuberculous peripheral lymphadenopathy A18.31 Tuberculous peripheral lymphadenopathy A18.32 Tuberculous peritonitis A18.33 Tuberculous enteritis A18.39 Retropertoneal tuberculosis A18.7 Tuberculosis of digestive tract organs, not elsewhere classified A18.31 Tuberculosis of digestive tract organs, not elsewhere classified A39.1 Waterhouse-Friderichsen syndrome A41.30 Sepsis due to Hemophilius influenzae A41.51 Sepsis due to Escherichia coli [E. coli] A41.52 Sepsis due to Serratia A41.53 Sepsis due to Serratia A41.54 Other Gram-negative sepsis A51.49 Other secondary syphilitic conditions A52.01 Syphilitic aneurysm of aorta A52.01 Syphilitic aneurysm of aorta A53.9 Syphilitic aneurysm of aorta A53.9 Syphilitic aneurysm of aorta A53.7 Candidal sepsis B37.7 Candidal sepsis B37.8 Other sites of candidiasis B38.7 Disseminated coccidioidomycosis B38.8 Other sites of candidiasis B38.7 Disseminated coccidioidomycosis B38.8 Other schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma haematobium [urinary schistosomiasis] B65.1 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma haematobium [urinary schistosomiasis] B65.1 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma piponicum B66.3 Cercarial dermatitis B66.3 Cercarial dermatitis B66.3 Fascioliasis B67.0 Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver B67.8 Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver B67.8 Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver B67.8 Echinococcus multillocularis infection of liver	A18.01	Tuberculosis of spine
A18.13 Tuberculosis of other urinary organs A18.14 Tuberculosis of prostate A18.15 Tuberculosis of prostate A18.16 Tuberculosis of cervix A18.17 Tuberculosis of other male genital organs A18.18 Tuberculosis of other female genital organs A18.18 Tuberculosis of other female genital organs A18.18 Tuberculous peripheral lymphadenopathy A18.21 Tuberculous peripheral lymphadenopathy A18.32 Tuberculous peritoritis A18.32 Tuberculous enteritis A18.39 Retroperitoneal tuberculosis A18.71 Tuberculosis of digestive tract organs, not elsewhere classified A18.72 Tuberculosis of digestive tract organs, not elsewhere classified A39.11 Waterhouse-Friderichsen syndrome A41.3 Sepsis due to Hemophilus influenzae A41.50 Gram-negative sepsis, unspecified A41.51 Sepsis due to Escherichia coli [E. coli] A41.52 Sepsis due to Servatia A41.53 Sepsis due to Servatia A41.54 Other gram-negative sepsis A51.49 Other secondary syphillitic conditions A52.01 Syphilitic aneurysm of aorta A53.9 Syphilis, unspecified A55.9 Syphilis, unspecified A56.01 Chlamydial remale pelvic inflammatory disease Cytomegaloviral pancreatitis B37.7 Candidal sepsis B37.8 Other sites of candidiasis B38.7 Disseminated coccidioidomycosis B38.89 Other forms of coccidioidomycosis B38.89 Other forms of coccidioidomycosis B66.0 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma haematobium [urinary schistosomiasis] B65.1 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma paponicum B65.3 Cercarial dermatitis B66.4 Chonorchiasis B66.5 Schistosomiasis, unspecified B66.1 Chonorchiasis B66.3 Fascioliasis B67.0 Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver B67.5 Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver	A18.11	Tuberculosis of kidney and ureter
A18.14 Tuberculosis of prostate A18.15 Tuberculosis of other male genital organs A18.16 Tuberculosis of cervix A18.17 Tuberculous female pelvic inflammatory disease A18.18 Tuberculous female pelvic inflammatory disease A18.18 Tuberculous peripheral lymphadenopathy A18.21 Tuberculous peripheral lymphadenopathy A18.31 Tuberculous peritonitis A18.39 Retroperitoneal tuberculosis A18.7 Tuberculosis of adrenal glands A18.81 Tuberculosis of digestive tract organs, not elsewhere classified A18.39 Retroperitoneal fuberculosis A18.7 Tuberculosis of digestive tract organs, not elsewhere classified A18.30 Waterhouse-Friderichsen syndrome A18.31 Sepsis due to Hemophilus influenzae A18.32 Tuberculosis of digestive tract organs, not elsewhere classified A39.11 Waterhouse-Friderichsen syndrome A41.3 Sepsis due to Hemophilus influenzae A41.50 Gram-negative sepsis, unspecified A41.51 Sepsis due to Sescherichia coli [E. coli] A41.52 Sepsis due to Sescherichia coli [E. coli] A41.53 Sepsis due to Sescherichia coli [E. coli] A41.59 Other Gram-negative sepsis A51.49 Other secondary syphilitic conditions A52.01 Syphilitic aneurysm of aorta A52.01 Syphilitic aneurysm of aorta A53.9 Syphilitis, unspecified A56.02 Chlamydial vulvovaginitis A56.11 Chlamydial female pelvic inflammatory disease B25.2 Cytomegaloviral pancreatitis B37.7 Candidal sepsis B37.89 Other sites of candidiasis B38.89 Other sites of candidiasis B38.89 Other forms of coccidioidomycosis B65.0 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma haematobium [urinary schistosomiasis] B65.1 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma paponicum B65.3 Cercarial dermatitis B65.3 Cercarial dermatitis B66.4 Clonorchiasis B66.5 Schistosomiasis, unspecified B66.1 Clonorchiasis B67.0 Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver B67.5 Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver	A18.12	Tuberculosis of bladder
A18.15 Tuberculosis of other male genital organs A18.16 Tuberculosis of cervix A18.17 Tuberculous female pelvic inflammatory disease A18.18 Tuberculous peripheral lymphadenopathy A18.31 Tuberculous peripheral lymphadenopathy A18.31 Tuberculous peritonitis A18.32 Tuberculous enteritis A18.39 Retroperitoneal tuberculosis A18.7 Tuberculosis of adrenal glands A18.83 Tuberculosis of digestive tract organs, not elsewhere classified A39.1 Waterhouse-Friderichsen syndrome A41.3 Sepsis due to Hemophilus influenzae A41.50 Gram-negative sepsis, unspecified A41.51 Sepsis due to Escherichia coli [E. coli] A41.52 Sepsis due to Sesterichia coli [E. coli] A41.53 Sepsis due to Serratia A41.59 Other Gram-negative sepsis A41.59 Other Gram-negative sepsis A51.49 Other Gram-negative sepsis A52.01 Syphilitic aneurysm of aorta A53.9 Syphilis, unspecified A56.02 Chlamydial vulvovaginitis A56.11 Chlamydial female pelvic inflammatory disease B25.2 Cytomegaloviral pancreatitis B37.7 Candidal sepsis B37.8 Other sites of candidiasis B37.7 Candidal sepsis B38.89 Other forms of coccidioidomycosis B38.89 Other forms of coccidioidomycosis B38.89 Other forms of coccidioidomycosis B65.0 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma haematobium [urinary schistosomiasis] B65.1 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma mansoni [Intestinal schistosomiasis] B65.1 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma paponicum B66.3 Cercarial dermatitis B66.3 Chambalisasis B66.9 Schistosomiasis, unspecified B66.1 Clonorchiasis B66.3 Fascioliasis B67.0 Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver	A18.13	Tuberculosis of other urinary organs
A18.16 Tuberculosis of cervix A18.17 Tuberculous female pelvic inflammatory disease A18.18 Tuberculous peripheral lymphadenopathy A18.21 Tuberculous peripheral lymphadenopathy A18.32 Tuberculous peripheral lymphadenopathy A18.32 Tuberculous peritonitis A18.32 Tuberculous enteritis A18.39 Retroperitoneal tuberculosis A18.7 Tuberculosis of adrenal glands A18.81 Tuberculosis of digestive tract organs, not elsewhere classified A39.1 Waterhouse-Friderichsen syndrome A41.3 Sepsis due to Hemophilus influenzae A41.50 Gram-negative sepsis, unspecified A41.51 Sepsis due to Escherichia coli [E. coli] A41.52 Sepsis due to Serratia A41.53 Sepsis due to Serratia A41.59 Other Gram-negative sepsis A51.49 Other Gram-negative sepsis A52.01 Syphilitic aneurysm of aorta A53.9 Syphilis, unspecified A56.02 Chlamydial female pelvic inflammatory disease A56.11 Chlamydial female pelvic inflammatory disease B52.2 Cytomegaloviral pancreatitis B37.7 Candidal sepsis B37.89 Other sites of candidiasis B38.87 Disseminated coccidioidomycosis B65.0 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma haematobium [urinary schistosomiasis] B65.1 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma mansoni [intestinal schistosomiasis] B65.2 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma paponicum B65.3 Cercarial dermatitis B65.4 Other schistosomiasis B65.9 Schistosomiasis B66.1 Clonorchiasis B66.3 Fascioliasis B67.0 Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver B67.5 Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver	A18.14	Tuberculosis of prostate
A18.17 Tuberculous female pelvic inflammatory disease A18.18 Tuberculous of other female genital organs A18.2 Tuberculous peripheral lymphadenopathy A18.31 Tuberculous peripheral lymphadenopathy A18.32 Tuberculous enteritis A18.39 Retroperitoneal tuberculosis A18.7 Tuberculosis of adrenal glands A18.83 Tuberculosis of digestive tract organs, not elsewhere classified A39.1 Waterhouse-Friderichsen syndrome A41.3 Sepsis due to Hemophilus influenzae A41.50 Gram-negative sepsis, unspecified A41.51 Sepsis due to Escherichia coli [E. coli] A41.52 Sepsis due to Pseudomonas A41.59 Other Gram-negative sepsis A51.49 Other Gram-negative sepsis A52.01 Syphilitic aneurysm of aorta A53.9 Syphilis, unspecified A56.02 Chlamydial vulvovaginitis A56.11 Chlamydial female pelvic inflammatory disease A56.21 Cytomegaloviral pancreatitis B37.7 Candidal sepsis B37.89 Other sites of candidiasis B38.9 Other forms of coccidioidomycosis B38.89 Other forms of coccidioidomycosis B65.0 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma haematobium [urinary schistosomiasis] B65.1 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma mansoni [intestinal schistosomiasis] B65.3 Cercarial dermatitis B65.4 Other schistosomiasis B66.5 Schistosomiasis, unspecified B66.1 Clonorchiasis B66.3 Fascioliasis B67.0 Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver	A18.15	Tuberculosis of other male genital organs
A18.18 Tuberculosis of other female genital organs A18.2 Tuberculous peripheral lymphadenopathy A18.31 Tuberculous peritonitis A18.32 Tuberculous peritonitis A18.33 Retroperitoneal tuberculosis A18.7 Tuberculosis of adrenal glands A18.83 Tuberculosis of adrenal glands A18.83 Tuberculosis of digestive tract organs, not elsewhere classified A39.1 Waterhouse-Friderichsen syndrome A41.3 Sepsis due to Hemophilus influenzae A41.50 Gram-negative sepsis, unspecified A41.51 Sepsis due to Escherichia coli [E. coli] A41.52 Sepsis due to Pseudomonas A41.53 Sepsis due to Serratia A41.59 Other Gram-negative sepsis A51.49 Other Gram-negative sepsis A52.01 Syphillitic aneurysm of aorta A53.9 Syphilis, unspecified A56.02 Chlamydial vulvovaginitis A56.11 Chlamydial female pelvic inflammatory disease B25.2 Cytomegaloviral pancreatitis B37.7 Candidal sepsis B37.89 Other sites of candidiasis B38.7 Disseminated coccidioidomycosis B38.89 Other forms of coccidioidomycosis B65.0 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma mansoni [intestinal schistosomiasis] B65.1 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma japonicum B65.3 Cercarial dermatitis B65.4 Other schistosomiasis B65.5 Schistosomiasis, unspecified B66.1 Clonorchiasis B66.3 Fascioliasis B67.0 Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver	A18.16	Tuberculosis of cervix
A18.2 Tuberculous peripheral lymphadenopathy A18.31 Tuberculous peritonitis A18.32 Tuberculous enteritis A18.39 Retroperitoneal tuberculosis A18.7 Tuberculosis of adrenal glands A18.83 Tuberculosis of digestive tract organs, not elsewhere classified A39.1 Waterhouse-Friderichsen syndrome A41.3 Sepsis due to Hemophilus influenzae A41.50 Gram-negative sepsis, unspecified A41.51 Sepsis due to Escherichia coli [E. coli] A41.52 Sepsis due to Servatia A41.59 Other Gram-negative sepsis A51.49 Other secondary syphilitic conditions A52.01 Syphilitic aneurysm of aorta A53.9 Syphilis, unspecified A56.02 Chlamydial female pelvic inflammatory disease B25.2 Cytomegaloviral pancreatitis B37.7 Candidal sepsis B37.8 Other sites of candidiasis B38.7 Disseminated coccidioidomycosis B38.89 Other forms of coccidioidomycosis B65.0 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma haematobium [urinary schistosomiasis] B65.1 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma paponicum B65.3 Cercarial dermatitis B65.4 Cilonorchiasis B66.5 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma paponicum B66.6 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma paponicum B66.7 Cilonorchiasis B66.3 Fascioliasis B67.0 Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver B67.5 Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver	A18.17	Tuberculous female pelvic inflammatory disease
A18.31 Tuberculous peritonitis A18.32 Tuberculous enteritis A18.39 Retroperitoneal tuberculosis A18.7 Tuberculosis of adrenal glands A18.83 Tuberculosis of adrenal glands A18.83 Tuberculosis of digestive tract organs, not elsewhere classified A39.1 Waterhouse-Friderichsen syndrome A41.3 Sepsis due to Hemophilus influenzae A41.50 Gram-negative sepsis, unspecified A41.51 Sepsis due to Escherichia coli [E. coli] A41.52 Sepsis due to Pseudomonas A41.53 Sepsis due to Serratia A41.59 Other Gram-negative sepsis A51.49 Other Gram-negative sepsis A51.49 Other secondary syphilitic conditions A52.01 Syphilitic aneurysm of aorta A53.9 Syphilis, unspecified A56.02 Chlamydial vulvovaginitis A56.01 Chlamydial female pelvic inflammatory disease B25.2 Cytomegaloviral pancreatitis B37.7 Candidal sepsis B37.89 Other sites of candidiasis B38.7 Disseminated coccidioidomycosis B38.89 Other forms of coccidioidomycosis B65.0 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma haematobium [urinary schistosomiasis] B65.1 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma paponicum B65.3 Cercarial dermatitis B65.4 Chistosomiasis due to Schistosoma japonicum B65.9 Schistosomiasis, unspecified B66.1 Clonorchiasis B66.3 Fascioliasis B67.0 Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver B67.5 Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver	A18.18	Tuberculosis of other female genital organs
A18.32 Tuberculous enteritis  A18.39 Retroperitoneal tuberculosis  A18.7 Tuberculosis of adrenal glands  A18.83 Tuberculosis of digestive tract organs, not elsewhere classified  A39.1 Waterhouse-Friderichsen syndrome  A41.3 Sepsis due to Hemophilus influenzae  A41.50 Gram-negative sepsis, unspecified  A41.51 Sepsis due to Escherichia coli [E. coli]  A41.52 Sepsis due to Pseudomonas  A41.53 Sepsis due to Serratia  A41.59 Other Gram-negative sepsis  A51.49 Other Gram-negative sepsis  A51.49 Other secondary syphilitic conditions  A52.01 Syphilitic aneurysm of aorta  A53.9 Syphilis, unspecified  A56.02 Chlamydial vulvovaginitis  A56.11 Chlamydial female pelvic inflammatory disease  B25.2 Cytomegaloviral pancreatitis  B37.7 Candidal sepsis  B37.89 Other sites of candidiasis  B38.7 Disseminated coccidioidomycosis  B38.9 Other forms of coccidioidomycosis  B65.0 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma haematobium [urinary schistosomiasis]  B65.1 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma mansoni [intestinal schistosomiasis]  B65.3 Cercarial dermatitis  B65.4 Other schistosomiasis  B66.5 Schistosomiasis, unspecified  B66.1 Clonorchiasis  B66.3 Fascioliasis  B67.0 Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver	A18.2	Tuberculous peripheral lymphadenopathy
A18.39 Retroperitoneal tuberculosis A18.7 Tuberculosis of adrenal glands A18.83 Tuberculosis of digestive tract organs, not elsewhere classified A39.1 Waterhouse-Friderichsen syndrome A41.3 Sepsis due to Hemophilus influenzae A41.50 Gram-negative sepsis, unspecified A41.51 Sepsis due to Escherichia coli [E. coli] A41.52 Sepsis due to Pseudomonas A41.53 Sepsis due to Serratia A41.59 Other Gram-negative sepsis A51.49 Other secondary syphilitic conditions A52.01 Syphilitic aneurysm of aorta A53.9 Syphilis, unspecified A56.02 Chlamydial vulvovaginitis A56.11 Chlamydial female pelvic inflammatory disease B25.2 Cytomegaloviral pancreatitis B37.7 Candidal sepsis B37.89 Other sites of candidiasis B38.7 Disseminated coccidioidomycosis B38.89 Other forms of coccidioidomycosis B65.0 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma haematobium [urinary schistosomiasis] B65.1 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma japonicum B65.3 Cercarial dermatitis B65.4 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma japonicum B65.5 Schistosomiasis, unspecified B66.1 Clonorchiasis B66.3 Fascioliasis B67.0 Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver B67.5 Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver	A18.31	Tuberculous peritonitis
A18.7 Tuberculosis of adrenal glands A18.83 Tuberculosis of digestive tract organs, not elsewhere classified A39.1 Waterhouse-Friderichsen syndrome A41.3 Sepsis due to Hemophillus influenzae A41.50 Gram-negative sepsis, unspecified A41.51 Sepsis due to Escherichia coli [E. coli] A41.52 Sepsis due to Pseudomonas A41.53 Sepsis due to Serratia A41.59 Other Gram-negative sepsis A51.49 Other secondary syphilitic conditions A52.01 Syphilitic aneurysm of aorta A53.9 Syphilis, unspecified A56.02 Chlamydial vulvovaginitis A56.11 Chlamydial female pelvic inflammatory disease B25.2 Cytomegaloviral pancreatitis B37.7 Candidal sepsis B38.89 Other sites of candidiasis B38.7 Disseminated coccidioidomycosis B38.89 Other forms of coccidioidomycosis B65.0 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma haematobium [urinary schistosomiasis] B65.1 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma japonicum B65.3 Cercarial dermatitis B65.4 Chlorochiasis B65.5 Schistosomiasis, unspecified B66.1 Clonorchiasis B66.3 Fascioliasis B67.0 Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver B67.5 Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver	A18.32	Tuberculous enteritis
A18.83 Tuberculosis of digestive tract organs, not elsewhere classified A39.1 Waterhouse-Friderichsen syndrome A41.3 Sepsis due to Hemophilus influenzae A41.50 Gram-negative sepsis, unspecified A41.51 Sepsis due to Escherichia coli [E. coli] A41.52 Sepsis due to Pseudomonas A41.53 Sepsis due to Serratia A41.59 Other Gram-negative sepsis A51.49 Other secondary syphilitic conditions A52.01 Syphilitic aneurysm of aorta A53.9 Syphilis, unspecified A56.02 Chlamydial vulvovaginitis A56.11 Chlamydial female pelvic inflammatory disease B25.2 Cytomegaloviral pancreatitis B37.7 Candidal sepsis B38.87 Disseminated coccidioidomycosis B38.89 Other forms of coccidioidomycosis B65.0 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma haematobium [urinary schistosomiasis] B65.1 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma mansoni [intestinal schistosomiasis] B65.2 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma japonicum B65.3 Cercarial dermatitis B65.6 Other schistosomiasis, unspecified B66.1 Clonorchiasis B66.3 Fascioliasis B67.0 Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver	A18.39	Retroperitoneal tuberculosis
A39.1 Waterhouse-Friderichsen syndrome A41.3 Sepsis due to Hemophilus influenzae A41.50 Gram-negative sepsis, unspecified A41.51 Sepsis due to Escherichia coli [E. coli] A41.52 Sepsis due to Pseudomonas A41.53 Sepsis due to Serratia A41.59 Other Gram-negative sepsis A51.49 Other secondary syphilitic conditions A52.01 Syphilitic aneurysm of aorta A53.9 Syphilis, unspecified A56.02 Chlamydial vulvovaginitis A56.11 Chlamydial female pelvic inflammatory disease B25.2 Cytomegaloviral pancreatitis B37.7 Candidal sepsis B37.89 Other sites of candidiasis B38.7 Disseminated coccidioidomycosis B38.89 Other forms of coccidioidomycosis B65.0 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma haematobium [urinary schistosomiasis] B65.1 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma mansoni [intestinal schistosomiasis] B65.2 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma paponicum B65.3 Cercarial dermatitis B66.4 Clonorchiasis B66.5 Fascioliasis B67.0 Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver B67.5 Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver	A18.7	Tuberculosis of adrenal glands
A41.3 Sepsis due to Hemophilus influenzae  A41.50 Gram-negative sepsis, unspecified  A41.51 Sepsis due to Escherichia coli [E. coli]  A41.52 Sepsis due to Pseudomonas  A41.53 Sepsis due to Serratia  A41.59 Other Gram-negative sepsis  A51.49 Other secondary syphilitic conditions  A52.01 Syphilitic aneurysm of aorta  A53.9 Syphilis, unspecified  A56.02 Chlamydial vulvovaginitis  A56.11 Chlamydial female pelvic inflammatory disease  B25.2 Cytomegaloviral pancreatitis  B37.7 Candidal sepsis  B37.89 Other sites of candidiasis  B38.7 Disseminated coccidioidomycosis  B38.89 Other forms of coccidioidomycosis  B65.0 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma haematobium [urinary schistosomiasis]  B65.1 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma mansoni [intestinal schistosomiasis]  B65.2 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma japonicum  B65.3 Cercarial dermatitis  B65.4 Other schistosomiasis  B65.5 Other schistosomiasis, unspecified  B66.1 Clonorchiasis  B66.3 Fascioliasis  B67.0 Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver	A18.83	Tuberculosis of digestive tract organs, not elsewhere classified
A41.50 Gram-negative sepsis, unspecified A41.51 Sepsis due to Escherichia coli [E. coli] A41.52 Sepsis due to Pseudomonas A41.53 Sepsis due to Serratia A41.59 Other Gram-negative sepsis A51.49 Other secondary syphilitic conditions A52.01 Syphilitic aneurysm of aorta A53.9 Syphilis, unspecified A56.02 Chlamydial vulvovaginitis A56.11 Chlamydial female pelvic inflammatory disease B25.2 Cytomegaloviral pancreatitis B37.7 Candidal sepsis B38.8 Other sites of candidiasis B38.7 Disseminated coccidioidomycosis B65.0 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma haematobium [urinary schistosomiasis] B65.1 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma mansoni [intestinal schistosomiasis] B65.2 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma japonicum B65.3 Cercarial dermatitis B65.6 Other schistosomiasis, unspecified B66.1 Clonorchiasis B66.3 Fascioliasis B67.0 Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver	A39.1	Waterhouse-Friderichsen syndrome
A41.51 Sepsis due to Escherichia coli [E. coli]  A41.52 Sepsis due to Pseudomonas  A41.53 Sepsis due to Serratia  A41.59 Other Gram-negative sepsis  A51.49 Other secondary syphilitic conditions  A52.01 Syphilitic aneurysm of aorta  A53.9 Syphilis, unspecified  A56.02 Chlamydial vulvovaginitis  A56.11 Chlamydial female pelvic inflammatory disease  B25.2 Cytomegaloviral pancreatitis  B37.7 Candidal sepsis  B38.89 Other sites of candidiasis  B38.7 Disseminated coccidioidomycosis  B65.0 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma haematobium [urinary schistosomiasis]  B65.1 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma mansoni [intestinal schistosomiasis]  B65.2 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma japonicum  B65.3 Cercarial dermatitis  B65.8 Other schistosomiasis, unspecified  B66.1 Clonorchiasis  B67.0 Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver	A41.3	Sepsis due to Hemophilus influenzae
A41.52 Sepsis due to Pseudomonas  A41.53 Sepsis due to Serratia  A41.59 Other Gram-negative sepsis  A51.49 Other secondary syphilitic conditions  A52.01 Syphilitic aneurysm of aorta  A53.9 Syphilis, unspecified  A56.02 Chlamydial vulvovaginitis  A56.11 Chlamydial female pelvic inflammatory disease  B25.2 Cytomegaloviral pancreatitis  B37.7 Candidal sepsis  B38.7 Disseminated coccidioidomycosis  B38.89 Other forms of coccidioidomycosis  B65.0 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma haematobium [urinary schistosomiasis]  B65.1 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma mansoni [intestinal schistosomiasis]  B65.2 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma japonicum  B65.3 Cercarial dermatitis  B65.8 Other schistosomiasis  B66.1 Clonorchiasis  B66.3 Fascioliasis  B67.0 Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver  B67.5 Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver	A41.50	Gram-negative sepsis, unspecified
A41.53 Sepsis due to Serratia  A41.59 Other Gram-negative sepsis  A51.49 Other secondary syphilitic conditions  A52.01 Syphilitic aneurysm of aorta  A53.9 Syphilis, unspecified  A56.02 Chlamydial vulvovaginitis  A56.11 Chlamydial female pelvic inflammatory disease  B25.2 Cytomegaloviral pancreatitis  B37.7 Candidal sepsis  B37.89 Other sites of candidiasis  B38.7 Disseminated coccidioidomycosis  B38.89 Other forms of coccidioidomycosis  B65.0 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma haematobium [urinary schistosomiasis]  B65.1 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma mansoni [intestinal schistosomiasis]  B65.2 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma japonicum  B65.3 Cercarial dermatitis  B65.8 Other schistosomiasis  B65.9 Schistosomiasis, unspecified  B66.1 Clonorchiasis  B67.0 Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver  B67.5 Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver	A41.51	Sepsis due to Escherichia coli [E. coli]
A41.59 Other Gram-negative sepsis A51.49 Other secondary syphilitic conditions A52.01 Syphilitic aneurysm of aorta A53.9 Syphilis, unspecified A56.02 Chlamydial vulvovaginitis A56.11 Chlamydial female pelvic inflammatory disease B25.2 Cytomegaloviral pancreatitis B37.7 Candidal sepsis B37.89 Other sites of candidiasis B38.87 Disseminated coccidioidomycosis B38.89 Other forms of coccidioidomycosis B65.0 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma haematobium [urinary schistosomiasis] B65.1 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma mansoni [intestinal schistosomiasis] B65.2 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma japonicum B65.3 Cercarial dermatitis B65.8 Other schistosomiasis B65.9 Schistosomiasis, unspecified B66.1 Clonorchiasis B67.0 Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver B67.5 Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver	A41.52	Sepsis due to Pseudomonas
A51.49 Other secondary syphilitic conditions  A52.01 Syphilitic aneurysm of aorta  A53.9 Syphilis, unspecified  A56.02 Chlamydial vulvovaginitis  A56.11 Chlamydial female pelvic inflammatory disease  B25.2 Cytomegaloviral pancreatitis  B37.7 Candidal sepsis  B37.89 Other sites of candidiasis  B38.89 Other forms of coccidioidomycosis  B65.0 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma haematobium [urinary schistosomiasis]  B65.1 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma mansoni [intestinal schistosomiasis]  B65.2 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma japonicum  B65.3 Cercarial dermatitis  B65.8 Other schistosomiasis  B65.9 Schistosomiasis, unspecified  B66.1 Clonorchiasis  B67.0 Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver  B67.5 Echinococcus multillocularis infection of liver	A41.53	Sepsis due to Serratia
A52.01 Syphilitic aneurysm of aorta A53.9 Syphilis, unspecified A56.02 Chlamydial vulvovaginitis A56.11 Chlamydial female pelvic inflammatory disease B25.2 Cytomegaloviral pancreatitis B37.7 Candidal sepsis B38.8 Other sites of candidiasis B38.7 Disseminated coccidioidomycosis B38.89 Other forms of coccidioidomycosis B65.0 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma haematobium [urinary schistosomiasis] B65.1 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma mansoni [intestinal schistosomiasis] B65.2 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma japonicum B65.3 Cercarial dermatitis B65.8 Other schistosomiasis B65.9 Schistosomiasis, unspecified B66.1 Clonorchiasis B66.3 Fascioliasis B67.0 Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver B67.5 Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver	A41.59	Other Gram-negative sepsis
A53.9 Syphilis, unspecified A56.02 Chlamydial vulvovaginitis A56.11 Chlamydial female pelvic inflammatory disease B25.2 Cytomegaloviral pancreatitis B37.7 Candidal sepsis B37.89 Other sites of candidiasis B38.7 Disseminated coccidioidomycosis B38.89 Other forms of coccidioidomycosis B65.0 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma haematobium [urinary schistosomiasis] B65.1 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma mansoni [intestinal schistosomiasis] B65.2 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma japonicum B65.3 Cercarial dermatitis B65.8 Other schistosomiasis B66.9 Schistosomiasis, unspecified B66.1 Clonorchiasis B66.3 Fascioliasis B67.0 Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver	A51.49	Other secondary syphilitic conditions
A56.02 Chlamydial vulvovaginitis A56.11 Chlamydial female pelvic inflammatory disease B25.2 Cytomegaloviral pancreatitis B37.7 Candidal sepsis B38.7 Disseminated coccidioidomycosis B38.89 Other forms of coccidioidomycosis B65.0 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma haematobium [urinary schistosomiasis] B65.1 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma mansoni [intestinal schistosomiasis] B65.2 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma japonicum B65.3 Cercarial dermatitis B65.8 Other schistosomiasis B65.9 Schistosomiasis, unspecified B66.1 Clonorchiasis B66.3 Fascioliasis B67.0 Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver B67.5 Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver	A52.01	Syphilitic aneurysm of aorta
A56.11 Chlamydial female pelvic inflammatory disease  B25.2 Cytomegaloviral pancreatitis  B37.7 Candidal sepsis  B37.89 Other sites of candidiasis  B38.7 Disseminated coccidioidomycosis  B38.89 Other forms of coccidioidomycosis  B65.0 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma haematobium [urinary schistosomiasis]  B65.1 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma mansoni [intestinal schistosomiasis]  B65.2 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma japonicum  B65.3 Cercarial dermatitis  B65.8 Other schistosomiasis  B65.9 Schistosomiasis, unspecified  B66.1 Clonorchiasis  B66.3 Fascioliasis  B67.0 Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver  B67.5 Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver	A53.9	Syphilis, unspecified
B25.2 Cytomegaloviral pancreatitis B37.7 Candidal sepsis  B37.89 Other sites of candidiasis  B38.7 Disseminated coccidioidomycosis  B38.89 Other forms of coccidioidomycosis  B65.0 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma haematobium [urinary schistosomiasis]  B65.1 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma mansoni [intestinal schistosomiasis]  B65.2 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma japonicum  B65.3 Cercarial dermatitis  B65.8 Other schistosomiasis  B65.9 Schistosomiasis, unspecified  B66.1 Clonorchiasis  B66.3 Fascioliasis  B67.0 Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver  B67.5 Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver	A56.02	Chlamydial vulvovaginitis
B37.7 Candidal sepsis  B37.89 Other sites of candidiasis  B38.7 Disseminated coccidioidomycosis  B38.89 Other forms of coccidioidomycosis  B65.0 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma haematobium [urinary schistosomiasis]  B65.1 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma mansoni [intestinal schistosomiasis]  B65.2 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma japonicum  B65.3 Cercarial dermatitis  B65.8 Other schistosomiasis  B65.9 Schistosomiasis, unspecified  B66.1 Clonorchiasis  B66.3 Fascioliasis  B67.0 Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver  B67.5 Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver	A56.11	Chlamydial female pelvic inflammatory disease
B37.89 Other sites of candidiasis B38.7 Disseminated coccidioidomycosis B38.89 Other forms of coccidioidomycosis B65.0 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma haematobium [urinary schistosomiasis] B65.1 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma mansoni [intestinal schistosomiasis] B65.2 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma japonicum B65.3 Cercarial dermatitis B65.8 Other schistosomiasis B65.9 Schistosomiasis, unspecified B66.1 Clonorchiasis B66.3 Fascioliasis B67.0 Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver B67.5 Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver	B25.2	Cytomegaloviral pancreatitis
B38.7 Disseminated coccidioidomycosis  B38.89 Other forms of coccidioidomycosis  B65.0 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma haematobium [urinary schistosomiasis]  B65.1 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma mansoni [intestinal schistosomiasis]  B65.2 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma japonicum  B65.3 Cercarial dermatitis  B65.8 Other schistosomiasis  B65.9 Schistosomiasis, unspecified  B66.1 Clonorchiasis  B66.3 Fascioliasis  B67.0 Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver  B67.5 Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver	B37.7	Candidal sepsis
B38.89 Other forms of coccidioidomycosis  B65.0 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma haematobium [urinary schistosomiasis]  B65.1 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma mansoni [intestinal schistosomiasis]  B65.2 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma japonicum  B65.3 Cercarial dermatitis  B65.8 Other schistosomiasis  B65.9 Schistosomiasis, unspecified  B66.1 Clonorchiasis  B66.3 Fascioliasis  B67.0 Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver  B67.5 Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver	B37.89	Other sites of candidiasis
B65.0 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma haematobium [urinary schistosomiasis] B65.1 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma mansoni [intestinal schistosomiasis] B65.2 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma japonicum B65.3 Cercarial dermatitis B65.8 Other schistosomiasis B65.9 Schistosomiasis, unspecified B66.1 Clonorchiasis B66.3 Fascioliasis B67.0 Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver B67.5 Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver	B38.7	Disseminated coccidioidomycosis
B65.1 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma mansoni [intestinal schistosomiasis] B65.2 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma japonicum B65.3 Cercarial dermatitis B65.8 Other schistosomiasis B65.9 Schistosomiasis, unspecified B66.1 Clonorchiasis B66.3 Fascioliasis B67.0 Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver B67.5 Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver	B38.89	Other forms of coccidioidomycosis
B65.2 Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma japonicum  B65.3 Cercarial dermatitis  B65.8 Other schistosomiasis  B65.9 Schistosomiasis, unspecified  B66.1 Clonorchiasis  B66.3 Fascioliasis  B67.0 Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver  B67.5 Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver	B65.0	Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma haematobium [urinary schistosomiasis]
B65.3 Cercarial dermatitis  B65.8 Other schistosomiasis  B65.9 Schistosomiasis, unspecified  B66.1 Clonorchiasis  B66.3 Fascioliasis  B67.0 Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver  B67.5 Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver	B65.1	Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma mansoni [intestinal schistosomiasis]
B65.8 Other schistosomiasis B65.9 Schistosomiasis, unspecified B66.1 Clonorchiasis B66.3 Fascioliasis B67.0 Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver B67.5 Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver	B65.2	Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma japonicum
B65.9 Schistosomiasis, unspecified  B66.1 Clonorchiasis  B66.3 Fascioliasis  B67.0 Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver  B67.5 Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver	B65.3	Cercarial dermatitis
B66.1 Clonorchiasis B66.3 Fascioliasis B67.0 Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver B67.5 Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver	B65.8	Other schistosomiasis
B66.3 Fascioliasis B67.0 Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver B67.5 Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver	B65.9	Schistosomiasis, unspecified
B67.0 Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver  B67.5 Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver	B66.1	Clonorchiasis
B67.5 Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver	B66.3	Fascioliasis
	B67.0	Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver
B67.8 Echinococcosis unspecified of liver	B67.5	Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver
Editiooddddid, dilipodillod, dillivoi	B67.8	Echinococcosis, unspecified, of liver

B67.90	Echinococcosis, unspecified
B67.99	Other echinococcosis
D12.0	Benign neoplasm of cecum
D12.1	Benign neoplasm of appendix
D12.2	Benign neoplasm of ascending colon
D12.3	Benign neoplasm of transverse colon
D12.4	Benign neoplasm of descending colon
D12.5	Benign neoplasm of sigmoid colon
D12.6	Benign neoplasm of colon, unspecified
D12.7	Benign neoplasm of rectosigmoid junction
D12.8	Benign neoplasm of rectum
D12.9	Benign neoplasm of anus and anal canal
D13.1	Benign neoplasm of stomach
D13.2	Benign neoplasm of duodenum
D13.30	Benign neoplasm of unspecified part of small intestine
D13.39	Benign neoplasm of other parts of small intestine
D13.4	Benign neoplasm of liver
D13.5	Benign neoplasm of extrahepatic bile ducts
D13.6	Benign neoplasm of pancreas
D13.7	Benign neoplasm of endocrine pancreas
D13.91	Familial adenomatous polyposis
D13.99	Benign neoplasm of ill-defined sites within the digestive system
D18.1	Lymphangioma, any site
D19.1	Benign neoplasm of mesothelial tissue of peritoneum
D20.0	Benign neoplasm of soft tissue of retroperitoneum
D20.1	Benign neoplasm of soft tissue of peritoneum
D21.4	Benign neoplasm of connective and other soft tissue of abdomen
D25.0	Submucous leiomyoma of uterus
D25.1	Intramural leiomyoma of uterus
D25.2	Subserosal leiomyoma of uterus
D25.9	Leiomyoma of uterus, unspecified
D26.0	Other benign neoplasm of cervix uteri
D26.1	Other benign neoplasm of corpus uteri
D26.7	Other benign neoplasm of other parts of uterus
D26.9	Other benign neoplasm of uterus, unspecified
D27.0	Benign neoplasm of right ovary
D27.1	Benign neoplasm of left ovary
D27.9	Benign neoplasm of unspecified ovary
D28.0	Benign neoplasm of vulva
D28.1	Benign neoplasm of vagina
D28.2	Benign neoplasm of uterine tubes and ligaments
D28.7	Benign neoplasm of other specified female genital organs
D28.9	Benign neoplasm of female genital organ, unspecified

D30.01 Benign neoplasm of right kidney D30.02 Benign neoplasm of left kidney D30.10 Benign neoplasm of sight renal pelvis D30.11 Benign neoplasm of right renal pelvis D30.12 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.20 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.21 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.21 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.22 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.33 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.44 Benign neoplasm of bladder D30.45 Benign neoplasm of sight ureter D30.56 Benign neoplasm of the ureter D30.67 Benign neoplasm of sight ureter D30.76 Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs D30.86 Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs D30.87 Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs D30.88 Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs D30.89 Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs D30.80 Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs D30.80 Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs D30.80 Benign neoplasm of other specified D30.80 Polycythemia vera D45.91 Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia D50.91 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D30.92 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D30.93 Nutritional anemia, unspecified D30.94 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D30.95 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D30.96 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D30.96 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D30.97 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D30.99 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D30.90 Iron deficiency defic	D30.00	Benign neoplasm of unspecified kidney
D30.10 Benign neoplasm of unspecified renal pelvis D30.11 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.21 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.20 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.21 Benign neoplasm of unspecified ureter D30.22 Benign neoplasm of influtreter D30.23 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.34 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.45 Benign neoplasm of bladder D30.4 Benign neoplasm of bladder D30.4 Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs D30.8 Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs D30.9 Urin deficiency anemia, unspecified D47.3 Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia D50.9 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D53.9 Nutritional anemia, unspecified D54.4 Hereditary persistence of fetal hemoglobin [HPFH] D57.00 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.01 Hb-SS disease with acute chest syndrome D57.02 Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration D57.03 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.09 Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.1 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis D57.211 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with out crisis D57.212 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with out crisis D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.215 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.216 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.217 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.310 Other sickle-cell disorders with crebral vascular involvement D57.311 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.312 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified	D30.01	Benign neoplasm of right kidney
D30.11 Benign neoplasm of right renal pelvis D30.12 Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis D30.20 Benign neoplasm of unspecified ureter D30.21 Benign neoplasm of ight ureter D30.22 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.33 Benign neoplasm of bladder D30.4 Benign neoplasm of bladder D30.4 Benign neoplasm of urethra D30.8 Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs D30.8 Devythemia vera D47.3 Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia D50.9 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D50.9 Nutritional anemia, unspecified D50.9 Nutritional anemia, unspecified D50.9 Nutritional anemia, unspecified D57.00 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.01 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.02 Hb-SS disease with crisis unspecified D57.03 Hb-SS disease with crisis vith order specified complication D57.04 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.05 Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.1 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis D57.20 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with scute chest syndrome D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with service of sequestration D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis unspecified D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified D57.81 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration D57.81 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.81 Other	D30.02	Benign neoplasm of left kidney
D30.12         Benign neoplasm of left renal pelvis           D30.20         Benign neoplasm of unspecified ureter           D30.21         Benign neoplasm of right ureter           D30.22         Benign neoplasm of left ureter           D30.3         Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs           D30.4         Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs           D3A.8         Other benign neuroendocrine tumors           D45         Polycythemia vera           D47.3         Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia           D50.9         Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified           D53.9         Nutritional anemia, unspecified           D56.4         Hereditary persistence of fetal hemoglobin [HPFH]           D57.00         Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified           D57.01         Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration           D57.02         Hb-SS disease with crebral vascular involvement           D57.03         Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication           D57.04         Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication           D57.05         Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication           D57.10         Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome           D57.21         Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome     <	D30.10	Benign neoplasm of unspecified renal pelvis
D30.20 Benign neoplasm of unspecified ureter D30.21 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.22 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.33 Benign neoplasm of bladder D30.4 Benign neoplasm of bladder D30.8 Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs D30.8 Benign neoplasm of urinary organs D30.8 Benign neoplasm of later urinary organs D30.8 Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs D30.8 Herefulty have urinary organs D30.9 Hb-S3 disease with crisis with other specified complication D30.2 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis urinary organs D30.2 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D30.2 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D30.2 Other sickle-cell disorders with	D30.11	Benign neoplasm of right renal pelvis
D30.21 Benign neoplasm of right ureter D30.22 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.3 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.4 Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs D30.8 Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs D3A.8 Other benign neuroendocrine tumors D45 Polycythemia vera D47.3 Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia D50.9 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D53.9 Nutritional anemia, unspecified D53.9 Nutritional anemia, unspecified D54.4 Hereditary persistence of fetal hemoglobin [HPFH] D57.00 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.01 Hb-SS disease with selent exet syndrome D57.02 Hb-SS disease with selent exet syndrome D57.03 Hb-SS disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.04 Hb-SS disease with crebral vascular involvement D57.05 Hb-SS disease with undertylitis D57.09 Hb-SS disease with orticis with other specified complication D57.1 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.211 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.212 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.215 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.216 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.217 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis unspecified D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration D57.812 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.813 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis, unspecified D58.2 Other hemoglobinopathies D64.9 Anemia, unspecified D69.0 Allergic purpura	D30.12	
D30.22 Benign neoplasm of left ureter D30.3 Benign neoplasm of bladder D30.4 Benign neoplasm of urethra D30.8 Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs D30.8 Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs D30.8 Denign neuroendocrine tumors D45 Polycythemia vera D47.3 Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia D50.9 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D53.9 Nutritional anemia, unspecified D56.4 Hereditary persistence of fetal hemoglobin [HPFH] D57.00 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.01 Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration D57.02 Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration D57.03 Hb-SS disease with crebral vascular involvement D57.04 Hb-SS disease with crebral vascular involvement D57.05 Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.1 Sickle-cell disease without crisis D57.20 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.211 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.212 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.215 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crebral vascular involvement D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with datylitis D57.219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified D57.810 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.812 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.813 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.814 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.815 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis, unspecified D57.818 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.819 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis, unspecified D69.0 Allergic purpura	D30.20	Benign neoplasm of unspecified ureter
D30.3         Benign neoplasm of urethra           D30.4         Benign neoplasm of urethra           D30.8         Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs           D3A.8         Other benign neuroendocrine tumors           D45         Polycythemia vera           D47.3         Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia           D50.9         Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified           D53.9         Nutritional anemia, unspecified           D57.00         Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified           D57.01         Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified           D57.02         Hb-SS disease with acute chest syndrome           D57.03         Hb-SS disease with cerebral vascular involvement           D57.04         Hb-SS disease with derebral vascular involvement           D57.05         Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication           D57.20         Sickle-cell disease with out crisis           D57.20         Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome           D57.211         Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration           D57.212         Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crebral vascular involvement           D57.213         Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication           D57.218         Sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified	D30.21	Benign neoplasm of right ureter
D30.4         Benign neoplasm of urethra           D30.8         Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs           D3A.8         Other benign neuroendocrine tumors           D45         Polycythemia vera           D47.3         Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia           D50.9         Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified           D53.9         Nutritional anemia, unspecified           D54.4         Hereditary persistence of fetal hemoglobin [HPFH]           D57.00         Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified           D57.01         Hb-SS disease with octeents syndrome           D67.02         Hb-SS disease with sequestration           D57.03         Hb-SS disease with cerebral vascular involvement           D57.04         Hb-SS disease with octrisis with other specified complication           D57.09         Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication           D57.1         Sickle-cell disease without crisis           D57.20         Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome           D57.211         Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome           D57.212         Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication           D57.218         Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication           D57.810         Other sickle-cell d	D30.22	Benign neoplasm of left ureter
D30.8 Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs D3A.8 Other benign neuroendocrine tumors D45 Polycythemia vera D47.3 Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia D50.9 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D53.9 Nutritional anemia, unspecified D53.9 Nutritional anemia, unspecified D56.4 Hereditary persistence of fetal hemoglobin [HPFH] D57.00 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.01 Hb-SS disease with scute chest syndrome D57.02 Hb-SS disease with scute chest syndrome D57.03 Hb-SS disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.04 Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.05 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.09 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.20 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute in scular involvement D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.215 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.216 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.217 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.810 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.812 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.813 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.814 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.815 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.816 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.817 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.819 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D58.2 Other hemoglobinopathies D69.0 Allergic purpura	D30.3	Benign neoplasm of bladder
D3A.8 Other benign neuroendocrine tumors  D45 Polycythemia vera  D47.3 Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia  D50.9 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified  D53.9 Nutritional anemia, unspecified  D56.4 Hereditary persistence of fetal hemoglobin [HPFH]  D57.00 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified  D57.01 Hb-SS disease with acute chest syndrome  D57.02 Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration  D57.03 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis  D57.04 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis  D57.09 Hb-SS disease with trisis with other specified complication  D57.1 Sickle-cell disease without crisis  D57.2 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis  D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome  D57.212 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement  D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement  D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis  D57.215 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crebral vascular involvement  D57.216 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crebral vascular involvement  D57.217 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crebral vascular involvement  D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication  D57.219 Sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication  D57.810 Other sickle-cell disorders with out crisis  D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome  D57.812 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis unspecified  D57.813 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication  D57.814 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication  D57.815 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication  D57.819 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication  D57.819 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication  D68.9 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified	D30.4	Benign neoplasm of urethra
D45 Polycythemia vera D47.3 Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia D50.9 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D53.9 Nutritional anemia, unspecified D56.4 Hereditary persistence of fetal hemoglobin [HPFH] D57.00 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.01 Hb-SS disease with acute chest syndrome D57.02 Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration D57.03 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.04 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.09 Hb-SS disease with orisis with other specified complication D57.1 Sickle-cell disease without crisis D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.212 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.215 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.216 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.217 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.810 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis unspecified D57.813 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.814 Other sickle-cell disorders with dactylitis D57.815 Other sickle-cell disorders with disorders with other specified complication D57.819 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis, unspecified D68.9 Other hemoglobinopathies D64.9 Anemia, unspecified	D30.8	Benign neoplasm of other specified urinary organs
D47.3 Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia D50.9 Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified D53.9 Nutritional anemia, unspecified D56.4 Hereditary persistence of fetal hemoglobin [HPFH] D57.00 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.01 Hb-SS disease with acute chest syndrome D57.02 Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration D57.03 Hb-SS disease with acute chest vancular involvement D57.04 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.09 Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.1 Sickle-cell disease without crisis D57.20 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis D57.211 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.212 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.215 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.216 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.217 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.810 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration D57.812 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.813 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.814 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.815 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.819 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.819 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.819 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D58.2 Other hemoglobinopathies	D3A.8	Other benign neuroendocrine tumors
D50.9         Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified           D53.9         Nutritional anemia, unspecified           D56.4         Hereditary persistence of fetal hemoglobin [HPFH]           D57.00         Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified           D57.01         Hb-SS disease with acute chest syndrome           D57.02         Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration           D57.03         Hb-SS disease with cerebral vascular involvement           D57.04         Hb-SS disease with dactylitis           D57.09         Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication           D57.1         Sickle-cell disease without crisis           D57.20         Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with out crisis           D57.21         Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome           D57.211         Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration           D57.212         Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis           D57.213         Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis           D57.214         Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication           D57.219         Sickle-cell disorders without crisis           D57.80         Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome           D57.811         Other sickle-cell disorders with palenic sequestration           D57.812         O	D45	Polycythemia vera
D53.9         Nutritional anemia, unspecified           D56.4         Hereditary persistence of fetal hemoglobin [HPFH]           D57.00         Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified           D57.01         Hb-SS disease with acute chest syndrome           D57.02         Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration           D57.03         Hb-SS disease with decrebral vascular involvement           D57.04         Hb-SS disease with dactylitis           D57.09         Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication           D57.1         Sickle-cell disease without crisis           D57.1         Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis           D57.211         Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome           D57.212         Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crebral vascular involvement           D57.213         Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis           D57.214         Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication           D57.218         Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified           D57.219         Sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration           D57.810         Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration           D57.811         Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration           D57.812         Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration <td>D47.3</td> <td>Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia</td>	D47.3	Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia
D56.4 Hereditary persistence of fetal hemoglobin [HPFH] D57.00 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.01 Hb-SS disease with acute chest syndrome D57.02 Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration D57.03 Hb-SS disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.04 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.09 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.10 Sickle-cell disease without crisis D57.20 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.212 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.215 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.216 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.217 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Sickle-cell/disorders without crisis D57.810 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.812 Other sickle-cell disorders with plenic sequestration D57.813 Other sickle-cell disorders with crebral vascular involvement D57.814 Other sickle-cell disorders with crebral vascular involvement D57.815 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.819 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.819 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis, unspecified D68.2 Other hemoglobinopathies D64.9 Anemia, unspecified D69.0 Allergic purpura	D50.9	
D57.00 Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified D57.01 Hb-SS disease with acute chest syndrome D57.02 Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration D57.03 Hb-SS disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.04 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.09 Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.1 Sickle-cell disease without crisis D57.20 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis D57.211 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.212 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.215 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.216 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.217 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Sickle-cell/disorders with crisis, unspecified D57.810 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.812 Other sickle-cell disorders with creebral vascular involvement D57.813 Other sickle-cell disorders with dactylitis D57.814 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.819 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.819 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis, unspecified D68.2 Other hemoglobinopathies D64.9 Anemia, unspecified D69.0 Allergic purpura	D53.9	Nutritional anemia, unspecified
D57.01 Hb-SS disease with acute chest syndrome D57.02 Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration D57.03 Hb-SS disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.04 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.09 Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.1 Sickle-cell disease without crisis D57.20 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis D57.211 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.212 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.215 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.216 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.217 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified D57.219 Sickle-cell/disorders without crisis D57.219 Sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.219 Cher sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.210 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration D57.211 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis questration D57.212 Other sickle-cell disorders with creebral vascular involvement D57.213 Other sickle-cell disorders with dactylitis D57.214 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.215 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis, unspecified D58.2 Other hemoglobinopathies D64.9 Anemia, unspecified D69.0 Allergic purpura	D56.4	Hereditary persistence of fetal hemoglobin [HPFH]
D57.02 Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration D57.03 Hb-SS disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.04 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.09 Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.1 Sickle-cell disease without crisis D57.20 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis D57.21 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.212 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.215 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.216 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.217 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified D57.219 Sickle-cell/disorders without crisis D57.219 Sickle-cell disorders without crisis D57.210 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.210 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.210 Other sickle-cell disorders with creebral vascular involvement D57.211 Other sickle-cell disorders with cerebral vascular involvement D57.212 Other sickle-cell disorders with dactylitis D57.213 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.210 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis, unspecified D58.2 Other hemoglobinopathies D64.9 Anemia, unspecified D69.0 Allergic purpura	D57.00	Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified
D57.03 Hb-SS disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.04 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.09 Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.1 Sickle-cell disease without crisis D57.20 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis D57.211 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.212 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.215 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.216 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.217 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified D57.219 Sickle-cell disorders without crisis D57.219 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.219 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration D57.210 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration D57.219 Other sickle-cell disorders with cerebral vascular involvement D57.219 Other sickle-cell disorders with dactylitis D57.219 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.210 Other hemoglobinopathies D64.9 Anemia, unspecified D69.0 Allergic purpura	D57.01	Hb-SS disease with acute chest syndrome
D57.04 Hb-SS disease with dactylitis D57.09 Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.1 Sickle-cell disease without crisis D57.20 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis D57.211 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.212 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.215 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.216 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified D57.217 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified D57.219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified D57.219 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis D57.219 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.219 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.210 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration D57.210 Other sickle-cell disorders with cerebral vascular involvement D57.211 Other sickle-cell disorders with dactylitis D57.212 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.213 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis, unspecified D58.2 Other hemoglobinopathies D64.9 Anemia, unspecified D69.0 Allergic purpura	D57.02	Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration
D57.09 Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication  D57.1 Sickle-cell disease without crisis  D57.20 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis  D57.211 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome  D57.212 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration  D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement  D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis  D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication  D57.219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified  D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis  D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome  D57.812 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration  D57.813 Other sickle-cell disorders with cerebral vascular involvement  D57.814 Other sickle-cell disorders with dactylitis  D57.818 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication  D57.819 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis, unspecified  D58.2 Other hemoglobinopathies  D64.9 Anemia, unspecified  D69.0 Allergic purpura	D57.03	Hb-SS disease with cerebral vascular involvement
D57.1 Sickle-cell disease without crisis  D57.20 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis  D57.211 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome  D57.212 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration  D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement  D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis  D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication  D57.219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified  D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis  D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome  D57.812 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration  D57.813 Other sickle-cell disorders with cerebral vascular involvement  D57.814 Other sickle-cell disorders with dactylitis  D57.818 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication  D57.819 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis, unspecified  D58.2 Other hemoglobinopathies  D64.9 Anemia, unspecified  D69.0 Allergic purpura	D57.04	Hb-SS disease with dactylitis
D57.20 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis  D57.211 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome  D57.212 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration  D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement  D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis  D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication  D57.219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified  D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis  D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome  D57.812 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration  D57.813 Other sickle-cell disorders with cerebral vascular involvement  D57.814 Other sickle-cell disorders with dactylitis  D57.815 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication  D57.819 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis, unspecified  D58.2 Other hemoglobinopathies  D64.9 Anemia, unspecified  D69.0 Allergic purpura	D57.09	Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication
D57.211 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome D57.212 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.812 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration D57.813 Other sickle-cell disorders with cerebral vascular involvement D57.814 Other sickle-cell disorders with dactylitis D57.818 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.819 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis, unspecified D58.2 Other hemoglobinopathies D64.9 Anemia, unspecified D69.0 Allergic purpura	D57.1	Sickle-cell disease without crisis
D57.212 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.812 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration D57.813 Other sickle-cell disorders with cerebral vascular involvement D57.814 Other sickle-cell disorders with dactylitis D57.818 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.819 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis, unspecified D58.2 Other hemoglobinopathies D64.9 Anemia, unspecified D69.0 Allergic purpura	D57.20	Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis
D57.213 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.812 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration D57.813 Other sickle-cell disorders with cerebral vascular involvement D57.814 Other sickle-cell disorders with dactylitis D57.818 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.819 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis, unspecified D58.2 Other hemoglobinopathies D64.9 Anemia, unspecified D69.0 Allergic purpura	D57.211	Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome
D57.214 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.812 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration D57.813 Other sickle-cell disorders with cerebral vascular involvement D57.814 Other sickle-cell disorders with dactylitis D57.818 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.819 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis, unspecified D58.2 Other hemoglobinopathies D64.9 Anemia, unspecified D69.0 Allergic purpura	D57.212	Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration
D57.218 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication D57.219 Sickle-cell disorders without crisis, unspecified D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.812 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration D57.813 Other sickle-cell disorders with cerebral vascular involvement D57.814 Other sickle-cell disorders with dactylitis D57.818 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.819 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis, unspecified D58.2 Other hemoglobinopathies D64.9 Anemia, unspecified D69.0 Allergic purpura	D57.213	Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement
D57.219 Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.812 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration D57.813 Other sickle-cell disorders with cerebral vascular involvement D57.814 Other sickle-cell disorders with dactylitis D57.818 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.819 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis, unspecified D58.2 Other hemoglobinopathies D64.9 Anemia, unspecified D69.0 Allergic purpura	D57.214	Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis
D57.80 Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis  D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome  D57.812 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration  D57.813 Other sickle-cell disorders with cerebral vascular involvement  D57.814 Other sickle-cell disorders with dactylitis  D57.818 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication  D57.819 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis, unspecified  D58.2 Other hemoglobinopathies  D64.9 Anemia, unspecified  D69.0 Allergic purpura	D57.218	Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication
D57.811 Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome D57.812 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration D57.813 Other sickle-cell disorders with cerebral vascular involvement D57.814 Other sickle-cell disorders with dactylitis D57.818 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.819 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis, unspecified D58.2 Other hemoglobinopathies D64.9 Anemia, unspecified D69.0 Allergic purpura	D57.219	Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified
D57.812 Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration D57.813 Other sickle-cell disorders with cerebral vascular involvement D57.814 Other sickle-cell disorders with dactylitis D57.818 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.819 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis, unspecified D58.2 Other hemoglobinopathies D64.9 Anemia, unspecified D69.0 Allergic purpura	D57.80	Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis
D57.813 Other sickle-cell disorders with cerebral vascular involvement  D57.814 Other sickle-cell disorders with dactylitis  D57.818 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication  D57.819 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis, unspecified  D58.2 Other hemoglobinopathies  D64.9 Anemia, unspecified  D69.0 Allergic purpura	D57.811	Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome
D57.814 Other sickle-cell disorders with dactylitis  D57.818 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication  D57.819 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis, unspecified  D58.2 Other hemoglobinopathies  D64.9 Anemia, unspecified  D69.0 Allergic purpura	D57.812	Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration
D57.818 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication D57.819 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis, unspecified D58.2 Other hemoglobinopathies D64.9 Anemia, unspecified D69.0 Allergic purpura	D57.813	Other sickle-cell disorders with cerebral vascular involvement
D57.819 Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis, unspecified D58.2 Other hemoglobinopathies D64.9 Anemia, unspecified D69.0 Allergic purpura	D57.814	Other sickle-cell disorders with dactylitis
D58.2 Other hemoglobinopathies D64.9 Anemia, unspecified D69.0 Allergic purpura	D57.818	Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication
D64.9 Anemia, unspecified D69.0 Allergic purpura	D57.819	Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis, unspecified
D69.0 Allergic purpura	D58.2	Other hemoglobinopathies
	D64.9	Anemia, unspecified
D69.3 Immune thrombocytopenic purpura	D69.0	Allergic purpura
	D69.3	Immune thrombocytopenic purpura

D69.42 Congenital and hereditary thrombocytopenia purpura D69.49 Other primary thrombocytopenia D69.59 Other Secondary Thrombocytopenia D69.60 Thrombocytopenia, unspecified D73.0 Hyposplenism D73.1 Hypersplenism D73.1 Hypersplenism D73.2 Chronic congestive splenomegaly D73.3 Abscess of spleen D73.4 Cyst of spleen D73.5 Infarction of spleen D73.6 Infarction of spleen D73.7 Infarction of spleen D73.8 Other diseases of spleen D73.9 Disease of spleen D73.9 Disease of spleen D73.9 Sarcoidosis of lung D86.1 Sarcoidosis of lung D86.1 Sarcoidosis of lung D86.2 Sarcoidosis of lung with sarcoidosis of lymph nodes D86.2 Sarcoidosis of lung with sarcoidosis of lymph nodes D86.81 Sarcoid meningitis D86.82 Multiple cranial nerve palsies in sarcoidosis D86.83 Sarcoid iridocyolitis D86.86 Sarcoid pyelonephritis D86.86 Sarcoid pyelonephritis D86.87 Sarcoid myocarditis D86.89 Sarcoidosis, unspecified D86.89 Sarcoidosis, unspecified E08.649 Diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia E10.86 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E16.0 Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma E16.1 Other hypoglycemia E16.3 Increased secretion of glucagon E16.4 Increased secretion of guagon E16.5 Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome	D69.41	Evans syndrome
D69.51 Posttransfusion Purpura D69.59 Other Secondary Thrombocytopenia D69.6 Thrombocytopenia, unspecified D73.0 Hyposplenism D73.1 Hypersplenism D73.1 Hypersplenism D73.2 Chronic congestive splenomegaly D73.3 Abscess of spleen D73.4 Cyst of spleen D73.5 Infarction of spleen D73.6 Infarction of spleen D73.7 Infarction of spleen D73.8 Other diseases of spleen D73.9 Disease of spleen, unspecified D76.3 Other histiocytosis syndromes D86.0 Sarcoidosis of lung D86.1 Sarcoidosis of lung D86.1 Sarcoidosis of lung with sarcoidosis of lymph nodes D86.2 Sarcoidosis of lung with sarcoidosis of lymph nodes D86.8 Sarcoidosis of lung with sarcoidosis of lymph nodes D86.8 Sarcoidosis of skin D86.85 Sarcoid meningitis D86.86 Sarcoid meningitis D86.86 Sarcoid indocyclitis D86.87 Sarcoid pyelonephritis D86.88 Sarcoid pyelonephritis D86.89 Sarcoid onyocarditis D86.89 Sarcoidosis of other sites D86.89 Sarcoidosis, unspecified E08.649 Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma E10.65 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E13.8 Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E16.1 Other hypoglycemia E16.3 Increased secretion of glucagon E16.4 Increased secretion of glucagon E16.5 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's syndrome	D69.42	Congenital and hereditary thrombocytopenia purpura
D69.59 Other Secondary Thrombocytopenia D69.6 Thrombocytopenia, unspecified D73.0 Hyposplenism D73.1 Hypersplenism D73.2 Chronic congestive splenomegaly D73.3 Abscess of spleen D73.4 Cyst of spleen D73.5 Infarction of spleen D73.6 Other diseases of spleen D73.7 Other diseases of spleen D73.9 Disease of spleen, unspecified D76.3 Other histiocytosis syndromes D86.0 Sarcoidosis of lung D86.1 Sarcoidosis of lung D86.1 Sarcoidosis of lung with sarcoidosis of lymph nodes D86.2 Sarcoidosis of lung with sarcoidosis of lymph nodes D86.3 Sarcoidosis of skin D86.81 Sarcoid meningitis D86.82 Multiple cranial nerve palsies in sarcoidosis D86.83 Sarcoid indocyclitis D86.84 Sarcoid pyelonephritis D86.85 Sarcoid myocarditis D86.86 Sarcoid arthropathy D86.87 Sarcoid myositis D86.89 Sarcoidosis of other sites D86.89 Sarcoidosis of unspecified E10.8 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E11.8 Other specified diabetes melitus with unspecified complications E13.8 Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E16.1 Other hypoglycemia E16.3 Increased secretion of glucagon E16.4 Increased secretion of gastrin E16.8 Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion	D69.49	Other primary thrombocytopenia
D69.6 Thrombocytopenia, unspecified D73.0 Hyposplenism D73.1 Hypersplenism D73.2 Chronic congestive splenomegaly D73.3 Abscess of spleen D73.4 Cyst of spleen D73.5 Infarction of spleen D73.8 Other diseases of spleen D73.8 Disease of spleen D73.9 Disease of spleen D73.9 Disease of spleen D73.0 Other histiocytosis syndromes D86.0 Sarcoidosis of lung D86.1 Sarcoidosis of lung D86.1 Sarcoidosis of lung D86.2 Sarcoidosis of lung with sarcoidosis of lymph nodes D86.3 Sarcoidosis of skin D86.8 Sarcoid meningitis D86.82 Multiple cranial nerve palsies in sarcoidosis D86.84 Sarcoid pyelonephritis D86.85 Sarcoid anthropathy D86.86 Sarcoid anthropathy D86.87 Sarcoid myocarditis D86.88 Sarcoid myocarditis D86.89 Sarcoidosis of other sites D86.9 Sarcoidosis, unspecified E08.649 Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma E11.65 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with nyperglycemia E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E16.1 Other hypoglycemia E16.3 Increased secretion of glucagon E16.4 Increased secretion of glucagon E16.8 Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified E24.0 Pitultary-dependent Cushing's syndrome	D69.51	Posttransfusion Purpura
D73.0 Hyposplenism D73.1 Hypersplenism D73.2 Chronic congestive splenomegaly D73.3 Abscess of spleen D73.4 Cyst of spleen D73.5 Infarction of spleen D73.5 Infarction of spleen D73.9 Disease of spleen D73.9 Disease of spleen D73.9 Disease of spleen D76.3 Other histiocytosis syndromes D86.0 Sarcoidosis of lung D86.1 Sarcoidosis of lymph nodes D86.2 Sarcoidosis of lymph nodes D86.3 Sarcoidosis of skin D86.81 Sarcoid meningitis D86.82 Multiple cranial nerve palsies in sarcoidosis D86.83 Sarcoid pyelonephritis D86.85 Sarcoid myocarditis D86.86 Sarcoid myocarditis D86.86 Sarcoid of splene D86.87 Sarcoidosis of other sites D86.89 Sarcoidosis of other sites D86.9 Sarcoidosis D86.9 Sarcoidosis D86.9 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia E11.65 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E13.8 Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E16.1 Other hypoglycemia without coma E16.3 Increased secretion of glucagon E16.4 Increased secretion of glucagon E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion E16.9 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome	D69.59	Other Secondary Thrombocytopenia
D73.1 Hypersplenism D73.2 Chronic congestive splenomegaly D73.3 Abscess of spleen D73.4 Cyst of spleen D73.5 Infarction of spleen D73.8 Other diseases of spleen D73.9 Disease of spleen, unspecified D76.3 Other histiocytosis syndromes D86.0 Sarcoidosis of lymph nodes D86.1 Sarcoidosis of lung D86.2 Sarcoidosis of lung with sarcoidosis of lymph nodes D86.3 Sarcoidosis of skin D86.81 Sarcoid meningitis D86.82 Multiple cranial nerve palsies in sarcoidosis D86.83 Sarcoid indocyclitis D86.84 Sarcoid myocarditis D86.85 Sarcoid myocarditis D86.86 Sarcoid myositis D86.87 Sarcoid only splend myocarditis D86.89 Sarcoidosis of other sites D86.9 Sarcoidosis, unspecified Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma E10.65 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E13.8 Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E16.1 Other hypoglycemia E16.3 Increased secretion of glucagon E16.4 Increased secretion of gactine E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome	D69.6	Thrombocytopenia, unspecified
D73.2 Chronic congestive splenomegaly D73.3 Abscess of spleen D73.4 Cyst of spleen D73.5 Infarction of spleen D73.5 Infarction of spleen D73.9 Other diseases of spleen D73.9 Disease of spleen, unspecified D76.3 Other histiocytosis syndromes D86.0 Sarcoidosis of lung D86.1 Sarcoidosis of lung with sarcoidosis of lymph nodes D86.2 Sarcoidosis of lung with sarcoidosis of lymph nodes D86.3 Sarcoidosis of skin D86.81 Sarcoid meningitis D86.82 Multiple cranial nerve palsies in sarcoidosis D86.83 Sarcoid iridocyclitis D86.84 Sarcoid myocarditis D86.85 Sarcoid myocarditis D86.86 Sarcoid arthropathy D86.87 Sarcoid myositis D86.89 Sarcoidosis of other sites D86.9 Sarcoidosis, unspecified D86.9 Sarcoidosis, unspecified E08.649 Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma E10.65 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E11.8 Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E16.0 Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma E16.1 Other hypoglycemia E16.3 Increased secretion of glucagon E16.4 Increased secretion of glucagon E16.8 Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome	D73.0	Hyposplenism
D73.3 Abscess of spleen D73.4 Cyst of spleen D73.5 Infarction of spleen D73.89 Other diseases of spleen D73.99 Disease of spleen, unspecified D76.3 Other histiocytosis syndromes D86.0 Sarcoidosis of lung D86.1 Sarcoidosis of lung D86.2 Sarcoidosis of lung with sarcoidosis of lymph nodes D86.3 Sarcoidosis of sing D86.81 Sarcoidosis of skin D86.82 Multiple cranial nerve palsies in sarcoidosis D86.83 Sarcoid indocyclitis D86.84 Sarcoid pyelonephritis D86.85 Sarcoid arthropathy D86.86 Sarcoid arthropathy D86.87 Sarcoid myositis D86.89 Sarcoidosis of other sites D86.9 Sarcoidosis, unspecified E08.649 Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma E10.65 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with nuspecified complications E11.8 Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E16.1 Other hypoglycemia E16.1 Other hypoglycemia E16.3 Increased secretion of glucagon E16.4 Increased secretion of glucagon E16.6 Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion E16.9 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's syndrome	D73.1	Hypersplenism
D73.3 Abscess of spleen D73.4 Cyst of spleen D73.5 Infarction of spleen D73.89 Other diseases of spleen D73.99 Disease of spleen, unspecified D76.3 Other histiocytosis syndromes D86.0 Sarcoidosis of lung D86.1 Sarcoidosis of lung D86.2 Sarcoidosis of lung with sarcoidosis of lymph nodes D86.3 Sarcoidosis of sing D86.81 Sarcoidosis of skin D86.82 Multiple cranial nerve palsies in sarcoidosis D86.83 Sarcoid indocyclitis D86.84 Sarcoid pyelonephritis D86.85 Sarcoid arthropathy D86.86 Sarcoid arthropathy D86.87 Sarcoid myositis D86.89 Sarcoidosis of other sites D86.9 Sarcoidosis, unspecified E08.649 Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma E10.65 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with nuspecified complications E11.8 Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E16.1 Other hypoglycemia E16.1 Other hypoglycemia E16.3 Increased secretion of glucagon E16.4 Increased secretion of glucagon E16.6 Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion E16.9 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's syndrome	D73.2	Chronic congestive splenomegaly
D73.5 Infarction of spleen D73.89 Other diseases of spleen D73.9 Disease of spleen, unspecified D76.3 Other histiocytosis syndromes D86.0 Sarcoidosis of lung D86.1 Sarcoidosis of lung D86.2 Sarcoidosis of lung with sarcoidosis of lymph nodes D86.3 Sarcoidosis of skin D86.81 Sarcoid meningitis D86.82 Multiple cranial nerve palsies in sarcoidosis D86.83 Sarcoid iridocyclitis D86.84 Sarcoid pyelonephritis D86.85 Sarcoid myositis D86.86 Sarcoid myositis D86.87 Sarcoid myositis D86.89 Sarcoidosis of other sites D86.89 Sarcoidosis, unspecified E08.649 Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma E10.65 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E11.65 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E16.0 Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma E16.1 Other hypoglycemia E16.3 Increased secretion of glucagon E16.4 Increased secretion of glucagon E16.8 Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's syndrome E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome	D73.3	
D73.89 Other diseases of spleen D73.9 Disease of spleen, unspecified D76.3 Other histiccytosis syndromes D86.0 Sarcoidosis of lung D86.1 Sarcoidosis of lymph nodes D86.2 Sarcoidosis of lung with sarcoidosis of lymph nodes D86.3 Sarcoidosis of skin D86.81 Sarcoid meningitis D86.82 Multiple cranial nerve palsies in sarcoidosis D86.83 Sarcoid iridocyclitis D86.84 Sarcoid pyelonephritis D86.85 Sarcoid myocarditis D86.86 Sarcoid anthropathy D86.87 Sarcoid myositis D86.89 Sarcoidosis of other sites D86.9 Sarcoidosis, unspecified E08.649 Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma E10.65 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E11.65 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E11.8 Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E16.0 Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma E16.1 Other hypoglycemia E16.3 Increased secretion of glucagon E16.4 Increased secretion of gatrin E16.8 Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome	D73.4	Cyst of spleen
D73.9         Disease of spleen, unspecified           D76.3         Other histiocytosis syndromes           D86.0         Sarcoidosis of lung           D86.1         Sarcoidosis of lymph nodes           D86.2         Sarcoidosis of skin           D86.3         Sarcoid meningitis           D86.81         Sarcoid meningitis           D86.82         Multiple cranial nerve palsies in sarcoidosis           D86.83         Sarcoid iridocyclitis           D86.84         Sarcoid pyelonephritis           D86.85         Sarcoid myocarditis           D86.86         Sarcoid orthropathy           D86.87         Sarcoidosis of other sites           D86.89         Sarcoidosis, unspecified           E08.649         Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma           E10.8         Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia           E10.8         Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications           E11.8         Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications           E13.8         Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications           E16.0         Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma           E16.1         Other hypoglycemia           E16.3         Increased secretion of glacagon	D73.5	Infarction of spleen
D73.9         Disease of spleen, unspecified           D76.3         Other histiocytosis syndromes           D86.0         Sarcoidosis of lung           D86.1         Sarcoidosis of lymph nodes           D86.2         Sarcoidosis of skin           D86.3         Sarcoid meningitis           D86.81         Sarcoid meningitis           D86.82         Multiple cranial nerve palsies in sarcoidosis           D86.83         Sarcoid iridocyclitis           D86.84         Sarcoid pyelonephritis           D86.85         Sarcoid myocarditis           D86.86         Sarcoid orthropathy           D86.87         Sarcoidosis of other sites           D86.89         Sarcoidosis, unspecified           E08.649         Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma           E10.8         Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia           E10.8         Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications           E11.8         Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications           E13.8         Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications           E16.0         Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma           E16.1         Other hypoglycemia           E16.3         Increased secretion of glacagon	D73.89	Other diseases of spleen
D86.0       Sarcoidosis of lung         D86.1       Sarcoidosis of lymph nodes         D86.2       Sarcoidosis of skin         D86.3       Sarcoidosis of skin         D86.81       Sarcoid meningitis         D86.82       Multiple cranial nerve palsies in sarcoidosis         D86.83       Sarcoid iridocyclitis         D86.84       Sarcoid pyelonephritis         D86.85       Sarcoid myocarditis         D86.86       Sarcoid arthropathy         D86.87       Sarcoid myositis         D86.89       Sarcoidosis of other sites         D86.9       Sarcoidosis, unspecified         E08.649       Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma         E10.8       Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia         E10.8       Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications         E11.8       Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications         E13.8       Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications         E16.0       Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma         E16.1       Other hypoglycemia         E16.3       Increased secretion of glucagon         E16.4       Increased secretion of gastrin         E16.9       Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspec	D73.9	
D86.1       Sarcoidosis of lymph nodes         D86.2       Sarcoidosis of lung with sarcoidosis of lymph nodes         D86.3       Sarcoidosis of skin         D86.81       Sarcoid meningitis         D86.82       Multiple cranial nerve palsies in sarcoidosis         D86.83       Sarcoid iridocyclitis         D86.84       Sarcoid pyelonephritis         D86.85       Sarcoid myocarditis         D86.86       Sarcoid myocarditis         D86.87       Sarcoid one stress         D86.89       Sarcoidosis of other sites         D86.9       Sarcoidosis, unspecified         E08.649       Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma         E10.8       Type 1 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications         E11.8       Type 2 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia         E11.8       Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications         E13.8       Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications         E16.0       Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma         E16.1       Other hypoglycemia         E16.3       Increased secretion of glucagon         E16.4       Increased secretion of gastrin         E16.8       Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion         <	D76.3	Other histiocytosis syndromes
D86.2       Sarcoidosis of lung with sarcoidosis of lymph nodes         D86.3       Sarcoidosis of skin         D86.81       Sarcoid meningitis         D86.82       Multiple cranial nerve palsies in sarcoidosis         D86.83       Sarcoid iridocyclitis         D86.84       Sarcoid pyelonephritis         D86.85       Sarcoid myocarditis         D86.86       Sarcoid arthropathy         D86.87       Sarcoid myositis         D86.89       Sarcoidosis of other sites         D86.9       Sarcoidosis, unspecified         E08.649       Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma         E10.65       Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia         E11.65       Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications         E11.8       Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications         E13.8       Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications         E16.0       Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma         E16.1       Other hypoglycemia         E16.3       Increased secretion of glucagon         E16.4       Increased secretion of gastrin         E16.8       Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion         E16.9       Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified <td>D86.0</td> <td>Sarcoidosis of lung</td>	D86.0	Sarcoidosis of lung
D86.3       Sarcoidosis of skin         D86.81       Sarcoid meningitis         D86.82       Multiple cranial nerve palsies in sarcoidosis         D86.83       Sarcoid iridocyclitis         D86.84       Sarcoid pyelonephritis         D86.85       Sarcoid myocarditis         D86.86       Sarcoid arthropathy         D86.87       Sarcoid myositis         D86.89       Sarcoidosis of other sites         D86.9       Sarcoidosis, unspecified         E08.649       Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma         E10.65       Type 1 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications         E11.65       Type 2 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia         E11.8       Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications         E13.8       Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications         E16.0       Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma         E16.1       Other hypoglycemia         E16.3       Increased secretion of glucagon         E16.4       Increased secretion of gastrin         E16.9       Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified         E24.0       Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease         E24.2       Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome	D86.1	Sarcoidosis of lymph nodes
D86.81       Sarcoid meningitis         D86.82       Multiple cranial nerve palsies in sarcoidosis         D86.83       Sarcoid iridocyclitis         D86.84       Sarcoid pyelonephritis         D86.85       Sarcoid myocarditis         D86.86       Sarcoid arthropathy         D86.87       Sarcoid myositis         D86.89       Sarcoidosis of other sites         D86.9       Sarcoidosis, unspecified         E08.649       Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma         E10.65       Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia         E11.65       Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications         E11.8       Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications         E13.8       Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications         E16.0       Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma         E16.1       Other hypoglycemia         E16.3       Increased secretion of glucagon         E16.4       Increased secretion of gastrin         E16.8       Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion         E16.9       Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified         E24.0       Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease         E24.2       Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome	D86.2	Sarcoidosis of lung with sarcoidosis of lymph nodes
D86.82       Multiple cranial nerve palsies in sarcoidosis         D86.83       Sarcoid iridocyclitis         D86.84       Sarcoid pyelonephritis         D86.85       Sarcoid myocarditis         D86.86       Sarcoid arthropathy         D86.87       Sarcoid myositis         D86.89       Sarcoidosis of other sites         D86.9       Sarcoidosis, unspecified         E08.649       Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma         E10.65       Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia         E11.65       Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications         E11.8       Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications         E13.8       Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications         E16.0       Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma         E16.1       Other hypoglycemia         E16.3       Increased secretion of glucagon         E16.4       Increased secretion of gastrin         E16.8       Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion         E16.9       Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified         E24.0       Pituitary-dependent Cushing's syndrome	D86.3	Sarcoidosis of skin
D86.83       Sarcoid iridocyclitis         D86.84       Sarcoid pyelonephritis         D86.85       Sarcoid myocarditis         D86.86       Sarcoid arthropathy         D86.87       Sarcoidosis of other sites         D86.89       Sarcoidosis, unspecified         E08.649       Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma         E10.65       Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia         E10.8       Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications         E11.8       Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications         E13.8       Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications         E16.0       Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma         E16.1       Other hypoglycemia         E16.3       Increased secretion of glucagon         E16.4       Increased secretion of gastrin         E16.8       Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion         E16.9       Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified         E24.0       Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease         E24.2       Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome	D86.81	Sarcoid meningitis
D86.84       Sarcoid pyelonephritis         D86.85       Sarcoid myocarditis         D86.86       Sarcoid arthropathy         D86.87       Sarcoid myositis         D86.89       Sarcoidosis of other sites         D86.9       Sarcoidosis, unspecified         E08.649       Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma         E10.65       Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia         E10.8       Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications         E11.8       Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications         E13.8       Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications         E16.0       Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma         E16.1       Other hypoglycemia         E16.3       Increased secretion of glucagon         E16.4       Increased secretion of gastrin         E16.8       Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion         E16.9       Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified         E24.0       Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease         E24.2       Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome	D86.82	Multiple cranial nerve palsies in sarcoidosis
D86.85       Sarcoid myocarditis         D86.86       Sarcoid arthropathy         D86.87       Sarcoid myositis         D86.89       Sarcoidosis of other sites         D86.9       Sarcoidosis, unspecified         E08.649       Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma         E10.65       Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia         E11.8       Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications         E11.8       Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications         E13.8       Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications         E16.0       Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma         E16.1       Other hypoglycemia         E16.3       Increased secretion of glucagon         E16.4       Increased secretion of gastrin         E16.8       Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion         E16.9       Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified         E24.0       Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease         E24.2       Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome	D86.83	Sarcoid iridocyclitis
D86.86       Sarcoid arthropathy         D86.87       Sarcoid myositis         D86.89       Sarcoidosis of other sites         D86.9       Sarcoidosis, unspecified         E08.649       Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma         E10.65       Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia         E10.8       Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications         E11.8       Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications         E13.8       Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications         E16.0       Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma         E16.1       Other hypoglycemia         E16.3       Increased secretion of glucagon         E16.4       Increased secretion of gastrin         E16.8       Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion         E16.9       Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified         E24.0       Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease         E24.2       Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome	D86.84	Sarcoid pyelonephritis
D86.87 Sarcoid myositis  D86.89 Sarcoidosis of other sites  D86.9 Sarcoidosis, unspecified  E08.649 Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma  E10.65 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia  E10.8 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications  E11.65 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia  E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications  E13.8 Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications  E16.0 Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma  E16.1 Other hypoglycemia  E16.3 Increased secretion of glucagon  E16.4 Increased secretion of gastrin  E16.8 Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion  E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified  E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease  E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome	D86.85	Sarcoid myocarditis
D86.89 Sarcoidosis of other sites D86.9 Sarcoidosis, unspecified E08.649 Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma E10.65 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia E10.8 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E11.65 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E13.8 Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E16.0 Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma E16.1 Other hypoglycemia E16.3 Increased secretion of glucagon E16.4 Increased secretion of gastrin E16.8 Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome	D86.86	Sarcoid arthropathy
D86.9 Sarcoidosis, unspecified  E08.649 Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma  E10.65 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia  E10.8 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications  E11.65 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia  E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications  E13.8 Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications  E16.0 Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma  E16.1 Other hypoglycemia  E16.3 Increased secretion of glucagon  E16.4 Increased secretion of gastrin  E16.8 Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion  E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified  E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease  E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome	D86.87	Sarcoid myositis
E08.649 Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma E10.65 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia E10.8 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E11.65 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E13.8 Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E16.0 Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma E16.1 Other hypoglycemia E16.3 Increased secretion of glucagon E16.4 Increased secretion of gastrin E16.8 Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome	D86.89	Sarcoidosis of other sites
E10.65 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia E10.8 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E11.65 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E13.8 Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E16.0 Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma E16.1 Other hypoglycemia E16.3 Increased secretion of glucagon E16.4 Increased secretion of gastrin E16.8 Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome	D86.9	Sarcoidosis, unspecified
E10.8 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications  E11.65 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia  E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications  E13.8 Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications  E16.0 Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma  E16.1 Other hypoglycemia  E16.3 Increased secretion of glucagon  E16.4 Increased secretion of gastrin  E16.8 Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion  E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified  E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease  E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome	E08.649	Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma
E10.8 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications  E11.65 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia  E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications  E13.8 Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications  E16.0 Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma  E16.1 Other hypoglycemia  E16.3 Increased secretion of glucagon  E16.4 Increased secretion of gastrin  E16.8 Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion  E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified  E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease  E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome	E10.65	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia
E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications  E13.8 Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications  E16.0 Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma  E16.1 Other hypoglycemia  E16.3 Increased secretion of glucagon  E16.4 Increased secretion of gastrin  E16.8 Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion  E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified  E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease  E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome	E10.8	
E13.8 Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications  E16.0 Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma  E16.1 Other hypoglycemia  E16.3 Increased secretion of glucagon  E16.4 Increased secretion of gastrin  E16.8 Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion  E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified  E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease  E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome	E11.65	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia
E16.0 Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma  E16.1 Other hypoglycemia  E16.3 Increased secretion of glucagon  E16.4 Increased secretion of gastrin  E16.8 Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion  E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified  E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease  E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome	E11.8	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications
E16.1 Other hypoglycemia  E16.3 Increased secretion of glucagon  E16.4 Increased secretion of gastrin  E16.8 Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion  E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified  E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease  E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome	E13.8	Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications
E16.3 Increased secretion of glucagon  E16.4 Increased secretion of gastrin  E16.8 Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion  E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified  E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease  E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome	E16.0	Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma
E16.4 Increased secretion of gastrin  E16.8 Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion  E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified  E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease  E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome	E16.1	Other hypoglycemia
E16.8 Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion  E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified  E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease  E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome	E16.3	Increased secretion of glucagon
E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified  E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease  E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome	E16.4	Increased secretion of gastrin
E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome	E16.8	Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion
E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome	E16.9	Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified
	E24.0	Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease
E24.3 Ectopic ACTH syndrome	E24.2	Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome
	E24.3	Ectopic ACTH syndrome

E24.8 Other Cushing's syndrome E24.9 Cushing's syndrome, unspecified E25.0 Congenital adrenogenital disorders associated with enzyme deficiency E25.8 Other adrenogenital disorders E25.9 Adrenogenital disorder, unspecified E26.01 Conn's syndrome E26.02 Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism E26.09 Other primary hyperaldosteronism E26.1 Secondary hyperaldosteronism E26.81 Santer's syndrome E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism E26.99 Other hyperaldosteronism E26.90 Other adrenocortical insufficiency E27.0 Other adrenocortical insufficiency E27.1 Primary adrenocortical insufficiency E27.2 Addisonian crisis E27.3 Drug-induced adrenocortical insufficiency E27.49 Other adrenocortical insufficiency E27.5 Adrenomedullary hyperfunction E27.6 Other specified disorders of adrenal gland E27.9 Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified E28.0 Estrogen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.3 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.310 Other primary ovarian failure E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction E28.10 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism E83.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.119 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism E83.119 Other Insurposation postprocedural ovarian failure E83.19 Other of iron Metabolism E83.19 Other of iron Metabolism E83.19 Other of sorders of acicium metabolism E83.19 Other of sorders of socialism metabolism E83.19 Other of sorders of laicium metabolism E83.19 Other of sorders of socialism metabolism	E24.4	Alcohol-induced pseudo-Cushing's syndrome
E25.0 Congenital adrenogenital disorders associated with enzyme deficiency E25.8 Other adrenogenital disorders E25.9 Adrenogenital disorder, unspecified E26.01 Conn's syndrome E26.02 Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism E26.09 Other primary hyperaldosteronism E26.11 Secondary hyperaldosteronism E26.81 Bartter's syndrome E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism E26.99 Hyperaldosteronism, unspecified E27.0 Other adrenocortical overactivity E27.1 Primary adrenocortical insufficiency E27.2 Addisonian crisis E27.3 Drug-induced adrenocortical insufficiency E27.40 Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency E27.49 Other adrenocortical insufficiency E27.5 Adrenomedullary hyperfunction E27.8 Other specified disorders of adrenal gland E27.9 Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified E28.0 Estrogen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.310 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.39 Other primary ovarian failure E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction E28.0 Grigler-Najjar syndrome E28.10 The ovarian dysfunction E28.11 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.310 Disorder of linubin metabolism E30.10 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified E30.10 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified E30.11 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E33.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E33.111 Hemochromatosis Une To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E33.119 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E33.59 Other Disorders of Calcium metabolism E33.59 Other Disorders of Calcium metabolism E33.50 Other Disorders of Calcium metabolism E33.50 Other Disorders of Calcium metabolism	E24.8	Other Cushing's syndrome
E25.8 Other adrenogenital disorders E25.9 Adrenogenital disorder, unspecified E26.01 Conn's syndrome E26.02 Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism E26.09 Other primary hyperaldosteronism E26.11 Secondary hyperaldosteronism E26.81 Bartter's syndrome E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism E26.9 Hyperaldosteronism, unspecified E27.0 Other adrenocortical overactivity E27.1 Primary adrenocortical insufficiency E27.2 Addisonian crisis E27.3 Drug-induced adrenocortical insufficiency E27.40 Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency E27.40 Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency E27.5 Adrenomedullary hyperfunction E27.8 Other adrenacortical insufficiency E27.9 Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified E28.0 Estrogen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.310 Other primary ovarian failure E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified E80.4 Gilbert syndrome E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E80.7 Disorder of Iron Metabolism, unspecified E83.110 Hernochromatosis Un To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.111 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified E83.59 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism	E24.9	Cushing's syndrome, unspecified
E25.9 Adrenogenital disorder, unspecified E26.01 Conn's syndrome E26.02 Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism E26.03 Other primary hyperaldosteronism E26.1 Secondary hyperaldosteronism E26.81 Bartter's syndrome E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism E26.9 Hyperaldosteronism, unspecified E27.0 Other adrenocortical overactivity E27.1 Primary adrenocortical insufficiency E27.2 Addisonian crisis E27.3 Drug-induced adrenocortical insufficiency E27.40 Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency E27.41 Other adrenocortical insufficiency E27.42 Addisonian crisis E27.43 Drug-induced adrenocortical insufficiency E27.40 Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency E27.41 Drug-induced adrenocortical insufficiency E27.42 Other specified disorders of adrenal gland E27.49 Other specified disorders of adrenal gland E27.9 Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified E28.0 Estrogen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.39 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction unspecified E80.4 Gilbert syndrome E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified E83.110 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.111 Hemochromatosis Unspecified E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified E83.19 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E83.59 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism	E25.0	Congenital adrenogenital disorders associated with enzyme deficiency
E26.01 Conn's syndrome E26.02 Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism E26.09 Other primary hyperaldosteronism E26.11 Secondary hyperaldosteronism E26.81 Bartter's syndrome E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism E26.99 Hyperaldosteronism, unspecified E27.0 Other adrenocortical insufficiency E27.1 Primary adrenocortical insufficiency E27.2 Addisonian crisis E27.3 Drug-induced adrenocortical insufficiency E27.40 Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency E27.49 Other adrenocortical insufficiency E27.5 Adrenomedullary hyperfunction E27.8 Other specified disorders of adrenal gland E27.9 Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified E28.0 Estrogen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.319 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.39 Other primary ovarian failure E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified E80.4 Gilbert syndrome E80.5 Crigler-Naijar syndrome E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified E83.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.119 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of Iron Metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of Iron Metabolism E83.60 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E83.61 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism	E25.8	Other adrenogenital disorders
E26.02 Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism E26.19 Other primary hyperaldosteronism E26.1 Secondary hyperaldosteronism E26.81 Bartter's syndrome E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism E26.9 Hyperaldosteronism, unspecified E27.0 Other adrenocortical overactivity E27.1 Primary adrenocortical insufficiency E27.2 Addisonian crisis E27.3 Drug-induced adrenocortical insufficiency E27.40 Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency E27.40 Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency E27.5 Adrenomedullary hyperfunction E27.8 Other specified disorders of adrenal gland E27.9 Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified E28.0 Estrogen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.319 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.39 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified E80.4 Gilbert syndrome E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E80.7 Disorder of lirubin metabolism, unspecified E83.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.113 Other Hemochromatosis E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of fund Metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of fund Metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E83.60 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism	E25.9	Adrenogenital disorder, unspecified
E26.09 Other primary hyperaldosteronism E26.1 Secondary hyperaldosteronism E26.81 Bartter's syndrome E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism E26.9 Hyperaldosteronism, unspecified E27.0 Other adrenocortical overactivity E27.1 Primary adrenocortical insufficiency E27.2 Addisonian crisis E27.3 Drug-induced adrenocortical insufficiency E27.40 Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency E27.40 Other adrenocortical insufficiency E27.5 Adrenomedullary hyperfunction E27.6 Adrenomedullary hyperfunction E27.9 Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified E28.0 Estrogen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.39 Other primary ovarian failure E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction E28.0 Crigler-Najjar syndrome E80.1 Cilbert syndrome E80.2 Crigler-Najjar syndrome E80.3 Disorder of lilirubin metabolism E80.7 Disorder of lilirubin metabolism, unspecified E83.110 Hernochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.112 Other Pisorders of Iron Metabolism E83.113 Other Hemochromatosis E83.119 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism	E26.01	Conn's syndrome
E26.1 Secondary hyperaldosteronism E26.81 Bartler's syndrome E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism, unspecified E27.0 Other adrenocortical overactivity E27.1 Primary adrenocortical insufficiency E27.2 Addisonian crisis E27.3 Drug-induced adrenocortical insufficiency E27.40 Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency E27.5 Adrenomedullary hyperfunction E27.8 Other adrenacortical insufficiency E27.9 Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified E28.0 Estrogen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.319 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.39 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified E80.4 Gilbert syndrome E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified E83.110 Hereditary Hermochromatosis E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.119 Other Disorder of Iron Metabolism E83.59 Other Disorders of alicum metabolism E83.59 Other Disorders of laicum metabolism E83.69 Other Disorders of laicum metabolism E83.19 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E83.59 Other Disorders of calcium metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E83.60 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure	E26.02	Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism
E26.81 Bartter's syndrome E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism, unspecified E27.0 Other adrenocortical overactivity E27.1 Primary adrenocortical insufficiency E27.2 Addisonian crisis E27.3 Drug-induced adrenocortical insufficiency E27.40 Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency E27.49 Other adrenocortical insufficiency E27.5 Adrenomedullary hyperfunction E27.8 Other specified disorders of adrenal gland E27.9 Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified E28.0 Estrogen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.39 Other primary ovarian failure E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction E28.0 Crigler-Najjar syndrome E28.1 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.1 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.3 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.3 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.3 Other ovarian dysfunction, unspecified E80.4 Gilbert syndrome E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified E83.10 Disorder of Iron Metabolism, unspecified E83.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.111 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified E83.119 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E83.119 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism	E26.09	Other primary hyperaldosteronism
E26.9	E26.1	Secondary hyperaldosteronism
E26.9 Hyperaldosteronism, unspecified E27.0 Other adrenocortical overactivity E27.1 Primary adrenocortical insufficiency E27.2 Addisonian crisis E27.3 Drug-induced adrenocortical insufficiency E27.40 Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency E27.49 Other adrenocortical insufficiency E27.5 Adrenomedullary hyperfunction E27.8 Other specified disorders of adrenal gland E27.9 Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified E28.0 Estrogen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.39 Other primary ovarian failure E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified E80.4 Gilbert syndrome E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified E83.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.119 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E83.119 Other Disorders of calcium metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E88.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure	E26.81	Bartter's syndrome
E27.0 Other adrenocortical overactivity  E27.1 Primary adrenocortical insufficiency  E27.2 Addisonian crisis  E27.3 Drug-induced adrenocortical insufficiency  E27.40 Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency  E27.49 Other adrenocortical insufficiency  E27.5 Adrenomedullary hyperfunction  E27.8 Other specified disorders of adrenal gland  E27.9 Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified  E28.0 Estrogen excess  E28.1 Androgen excess  E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome  E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause  E28.319 Asymptomatic premature menopause  E28.39 Other primary ovarian failure  E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction  E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified  E80.4 Gilbert syndrome  E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome  E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified  E83.110 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified  E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions  E83.111 Hemochromatosis Une To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions  E83.119 Other Disorders of calcium metabolism  E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism  E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism  E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism  E88.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure	E26.89	Other hyperaldosteronism
E27.1 Primary adrenocortical insufficiency  E27.2 Addisonian crisis  E27.3 Drug-induced adrenocortical insufficiency  E27.40 Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency  E27.49 Other adrenocortical insufficiency  E27.5 Adrenomedullary hyperfunction  E27.8 Other specified disorders of adrenal gland  E27.9 Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified  E28.0 Estrogen excess  E28.1 Androgen excess  E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome  E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause  E28.319 Asymptomatic premature menopause  E28.39 Other primary ovarian failure  E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction  E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified  E80.4 Gilbert syndrome  E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome  E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism  E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified  E83.10 Disorder Of Iron Metabolism, Unspecified  E83.11 Hemochromatosis  E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions  E83.119 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism  E83.319 Other Disorders of calcium metabolism  E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism  E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism  E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism	E26.9	Hyperaldosteronism, unspecified
E27.2 Addisonian crisis  E27.3 Drug-induced adrenocortical insufficiency  E27.40 Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency  E27.49 Other adrenocortical insufficiency  E27.5 Adrenomedullary hyperfunction  E27.8 Other specified disorders of adrenal gland  E27.9 Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified  E28.0 Estrogen excess  E28.1 Androgen excess  E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome  E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause  E28.39 Other primary ovarian failure  E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction  E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified  E80.4 Gilbert syndrome  E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome  E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism  E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified  E83.10 Disorder of Iron Metabolism, Unspecified  E83.11 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions  E83.111 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified  E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified  E83.19 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism  E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism  E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism  E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism	E27.0	Other adrenocortical overactivity
E27.3 Drug-induced adrenocortical insufficiency E27.40 Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency E27.49 Other adrenocortical insufficiency E27.5 Adrenomedullary hyperfunction E27.8 Other specified disorders of adrenal gland E27.9 Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified E28.0 Estrogen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.319 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.39 Other primary ovarian failure E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified E80.4 Gilbert syndrome E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified E83.10 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.111 Hemochromatosis Unspecified E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified E83.19 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure	E27.1	Primary adrenocortical insufficiency
E27.40 Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency E27.49 Other adrenocortical insufficiency E27.5 Adrenomedullary hyperfunction E27.8 Other specified disorders of adrenal gland E27.9 Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified E28.0 Estrogen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.319 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.39 Other primary ovarian failure E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified E80.4 Gilbert syndrome E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E83.10 Disorder of Ilirubin metabolism, unspecified E83.11 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.118 Other Hemochromatosis, Unspecified E83.19 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E88.50 Other disorders of Iron Metabolism	E27.2	Addisonian crisis
E27.49 Other adrenocortical insufficiency E27.5 Adrenomedullary hyperfunction E27.8 Other specified disorders of adrenal gland E27.9 Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified E28.0 Estrogen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.319 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.39 Other primary ovarian failure E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified E80.4 Gilbert syndrome E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E83.10 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified E83.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.119 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism E83.19 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure	E27.3	Drug-induced adrenocortical insufficiency
E27.5 Adrenomedullary hyperfunction  E27.8 Other specified disorders of adrenal gland  E27.9 Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified  E28.0 Estrogen excess  E28.1 Androgen excess  E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome  E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause  E28.319 Asymptomatic premature menopause  E28.39 Other primary ovarian failure  E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction  E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified  E80.4 Gilbert syndrome  E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome  E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism  E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified  E83.10 Hereditary Hemochromatosis  E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions  E83.118 Other Hemochromatosis  E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified  E83.19 Other disorders of calcium metabolism  E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism  E83.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure	E27.40	Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency
E27.8 Other specified disorders of adrenal gland E27.9 Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified E28.0 Estrogen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.319 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.39 Other primary ovarian failure E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified E80.4 Gilbert syndrome E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified E83.10 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.118 Other Hemochromatosis E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified E83.19 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure	E27.49	
E27.9 Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified E28.0 Estrogen excess E28.1 Androgen excess E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.319 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.39 Other primary ovarian failure E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified E80.4 Gilbert syndrome E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E80.7 Disorder of Iron Metabolism, unspecified E83.10 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.118 Other Hemochromatosis E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified E83.19 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure	E27.5	Adrenomedullary hyperfunction
E28.0 Estrogen excess  E28.1 Androgen excess  E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome  E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause  E28.319 Asymptomatic premature menopause  E28.39 Other primary ovarian failure  E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction  E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified  E80.4 Gilbert syndrome  E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome  E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism  E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified  E83.10 Disorder Of Iron Metabolism, Unspecified  E83.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis  E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions  E83.118 Other Hemochromatosis  E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified  E83.19 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism  E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism  E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure	E27.8	Other specified disorders of adrenal gland
E28.1 Androgen excess  E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome  E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause  E28.319 Asymptomatic premature menopause  E28.39 Other primary ovarian failure  E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction  E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified  E80.4 Gilbert syndrome  E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome  E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism  E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified  E83.10 Disorder Of Iron Metabolism, Unspecified  E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions  E83.111 Other Hemochromatosis  E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified  E83.19 Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism  E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism  E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure	E27.9	Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified
E28.2 Polycystic ovarian syndrome  E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause  E28.319 Asymptomatic premature menopause  E28.39 Other primary ovarian failure  E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction  E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified  E80.4 Gilbert syndrome  E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome  E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism  E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified  E83.10 Disorder Of Iron Metabolism, Unspecified  E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions  E83.111 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified  E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified  E83.19 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism  E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism  E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure	E28.0	Estrogen excess
E28.310 Symptomatic premature menopause E28.319 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.39 Other primary ovarian failure E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified E80.4 Gilbert syndrome E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified E83.10 Disorder Of Iron Metabolism, Unspecified E83.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.118 Other Hemochromatosis E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified E83.19 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure	E28.1	Androgen excess
E28.319 Asymptomatic premature menopause E28.39 Other primary ovarian failure E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified E80.4 Gilbert syndrome E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified E83.10 Disorder Of Iron Metabolism, Unspecified E83.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.118 Other Hemochromatosis E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified E83.19 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure	E28.2	Polycystic ovarian syndrome
E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction  E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified  E80.4 Gilbert syndrome  E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome  E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism  E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified  E83.10 Disorder Of Iron Metabolism, Unspecified  E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions  E83.118 Other Hemochromatosis  E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified  E83.19 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism  E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism  E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure	E28.310	Symptomatic premature menopause
E28.8 Other ovarian dysfunction E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified E80.4 Gilbert syndrome E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified E83.10 Disorder Of Iron Metabolism, Unspecified E83.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.118 Other Hemochromatosis E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified E83.19 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure	E28.319	Asymptomatic premature menopause
E28.9 Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified  E80.4 Gilbert syndrome  E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome  E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism  E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified  E83.10 Disorder Of Iron Metabolism, Unspecified  E83.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis  E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions  E83.118 Other Hemochromatosis  E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified  E83.19 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism  E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism  E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure	E28.39	Other primary ovarian failure
E80.4 Gilbert syndrome E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified E83.10 Disorder Of Iron Metabolism, Unspecified E83.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.118 Other Hemochromatosis E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified E83.19 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure	E28.8	Other ovarian dysfunction
E80.4 Gilbert syndrome E80.5 Crigler-Najjar syndrome E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified E83.10 Disorder Of Iron Metabolism, Unspecified E83.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.118 Other Hemochromatosis E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified E83.19 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure	E28.9	Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified
E80.6 Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified E83.10 Disorder Of Iron Metabolism, Unspecified E83.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions E83.118 Other Hemochromatosis E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified E83.19 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure	E80.4	
E80.7 Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified  E83.10 Disorder Of Iron Metabolism, Unspecified  E83.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis  E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions  E83.118 Other Hemochromatosis  E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified  E83.19 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism  E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism  E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure	E80.5	Crigler-Najjar syndrome
E83.10 Disorder Of Iron Metabolism, Unspecified  E83.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis  E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions  E83.118 Other Hemochromatosis  E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified  E83.19 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism  E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism  E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure	E80.6	Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism
E83.110 Hereditary Hemochromatosis  E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions  E83.118 Other Hemochromatosis  E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified  E83.19 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism  E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism  E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure	E80.7	Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified
E83.111 Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions  E83.118 Other Hemochromatosis  E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified  E83.19 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism  E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism  E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure	E83.10	Disorder Of Iron Metabolism, Unspecified
E83.118 Other Hemochromatosis  E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified  E83.19 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism  E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism  E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure	E83.110	Hereditary Hemochromatosis
E83.119 Hemochromatosis, Unspecified E83.19 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure	E83.111	Hemochromatosis Due To Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions
E83.19 Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure	E83.118	Other Hemochromatosis
E83.59 Other disorders of calcium metabolism E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure	E83.119	Hemochromatosis, Unspecified
E89.40 Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure	E83.19	Other Disorders Of Iron Metabolism
	E83.59	Other disorders of calcium metabolism
E89.41 Symptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure	E89.40	Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure
	E89.41	Symptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure

E89.6	Postprocedural adrenocortical (-medullary) hypofunction
I12.0	Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 5 chronic kidney disease or end stage
	renal disease
I12.9	Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney
	disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease
I13.0	Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease with heart failure and stage 1 through
	stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease
I13.10	Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 1
140.44	through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease
I13.11	Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic
l13.2	kidney disease, or end stage renal disease  Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease with heart failure and with stage 5
113.2	chronic kidney disease, or end stage renal disease
I15.0	Renovascular hypertension
115.2	Hypertension secondary to endocrine disorders
	T. F.
115.8	Other secondary hypertension
l15.9	Secondary hypertension, unspecified
170.0	Atherosclerosis of aorta
I71.00	Dissection of unspecified site of aorta
I71.010	Dissection of ascending aorta
171.011	Dissection of aortic arch
I71.012	Dissection of descending thoracic aorta
I71.019	Dissection of thoracic aorta, unspecified
I71.02	Dissection of abdominal aorta
I71.03	Dissection of thoracoabdominal aorta
I71.10	Thoracic aortic aneurysm, ruptured, unspecified
I71.11	Aneurysm of the ascending aorta, ruptured
l71.12	Aneurysm of the aortic arch, ruptured
I71.13	Aneurysm of the descending thoracic aorta, ruptured
I71.20	Thoracic aortic aneurysm, without rupture, unspecified
171.21	Aneurysm of the ascending aorta, without rupture
171.22	Aneurysm of the aortic arch, without rupture
171.23	Aneurysm of the descending thoracic aorta, without rupture
I71.30 I71.31	Abdominal aortic aneurysm, ruptured, unspecified
171.31	Pararenal abdominal aortic aneurysm, ruptured  Juxtarenal abdominal aortic aneurysm, ruptured
171.32	Infrarenal abdominal aortic aneurysm, ruptured
171.40	Abdominal aortic aneurysm, without rupture, unspecified
171.41	Pararenal abdominal aortic aneurysm, without rupture
171.42	Juxtarenal abdominal aortic aneurysm, without rupture
171.43	Infrarenal abdominal aortic aneurysm, without rupture
I71.50	Thoracoabdominal aortic aneurysm, ruptured, unspecified
I71.51	Supraceliac aneurysm of the abdominal aorta, ruptured
l71.52	Paravisceral aneurysm of the abdominal aorta, ruptured
I71.60	Thoracoabdominal aortic aneurysm, without rupture, unspecified
171.61	Supraceliac aneurysm of the abdominal aorta, without rupture
171.62	Paravisceral aneurysm of the abdominal aorta, without rupture
171.8	Aortic aneurysm of unspecified site, ruptured
171.9	Aortic aneurysm of unspecified site, without rupture
172.2	Aneurysm of renal artery
172.3	Aneurysm of iliac artery
L	

I74.01Saddle Embolus of Abdominal AortaI74.09Other Arterial Embolism and Thrombosis Of Abdominal AortaI77.0Arteriovenous fistula, acquiredI77.1Stricture of arteryI77.2Rupture of arteryI77.3Arterial fibromuscular dysplasiaI77.4Celiac artery compression syndromeI77.5Necrosis of arteryI77.6Arteritis, unspecifiedI77.810Thoracic aortic ectasiaI77.811Abdominal aortic ectasia
177.0Arteriovenous fistula, acquired177.1Stricture of artery177.2Rupture of artery177.3Arterial fibromuscular dysplasia177.4Celiac artery compression syndrome177.5Necrosis of artery177.6Arteritis, unspecified177.810Thoracic aortic ectasia
I77.1Stricture of arteryI77.2Rupture of arteryI77.3Arterial fibromuscular dysplasiaI77.4Celiac artery compression syndromeI77.5Necrosis of arteryI77.6Arteritis, unspecifiedI77.810Thoracic aortic ectasia
I77.2 Rupture of artery I77.3 Arterial fibromuscular dysplasia I77.4 Celiac artery compression syndrome I77.5 Necrosis of artery I77.6 Arteritis, unspecified I77.810 Thoracic aortic ectasia
177.3Arterial fibromuscular dysplasia177.4Celiac artery compression syndrome177.5Necrosis of artery177.6Arteritis, unspecified177.810Thoracic aortic ectasia
177.4 Celiac artery compression syndrome 177.5 Necrosis of artery 177.6 Arteritis, unspecified 177.810 Thoracic aortic ectasia
177.5 Necrosis of artery 177.6 Arteritis, unspecified 177.810 Thoracic aortic ectasia
177.6 Arteritis, unspecified 177.810 Thoracic aortic ectasia
Thoracic aortic ectasia
I77.811 Abdominal aortic ectasia
Thoracoabdominal aortic ectasia
I77.819 Aortic ectasia, unspecified site
177.89 Other specified disorders of arteries and arterioles
Disorder of arteries and arterioles, unspecified
I79.0 Aneurysm of aorta in diseases classified elsewhere
I81 Portal vein thrombosis
I82.0 Budd-Chiari syndrome
182.290 Acute Embolism and Thrombosis of Other Thoracic Veins
I82.3 Embolism and thrombosis of renal vein
I82.609 Acute Embolism and Thrombosis of Unspecified Veins of Unspecified Upper Extremity
I82.619 Acute Embolism and Thrombosis of Superficial Veins of Unspecified Upper Extremity
I82.629 Acute Embolism and Thrombosis of Deep Veins of Unspecified Upper Extremity
I82.890 Acute Embolism and Thrombosis of Other Specified Veins
I82.A19 Acute Embolism and Thrombosis of Unspecified Axillary Vein
I82.B19 Acute Embolism and Thrombosis of Unspecified Subclavian Vein
I82.C19 Acute Embolism and Thrombosis of Unspecified Internal Jugular Vein
I85.00 Esophageal varices without bleeding
I85.01 Esophageal varices with bleeding
186.2 Pelvic varices
Nonspecific mesenteric lymphadenitis
Lymphedema, not elsewhere classified
J86.0 Pyothorax with fistula
K21.9 Gastro-esophageal reflux disease without esophagitis
K22.3 Perforation of esophagus
K22.6 Gastro-esophageal laceration-hemorrhage syndrome
K22.70 Barrett's esophagus without dysplasia
K22.710 Barrett's esophagus with low grade dysplasia
K22.711 Barrett's esophagus with high grade dysplasia
K22.719 Barrett's esophagus with dysplasia, unspecified
K22.8 Other specified diseases of esophagus
K22.9 Disease of esophagus, unspecified

K25.0       Acute gastric ulcer with perforation         K25.1       Acute gastric ulcer with perforation         K25.2       Acute gastric ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation         K25.3       Acute gastric ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation         K25.4       Chronic or unspecified gastric ulcer with hemorrhage         K25.5       Chronic or unspecified gastric ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation         K25.6       Chronic gastric ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation         K25.7       Chronic gastric ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation         K25.9       Gastric ulcer, unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or perforation         K26.0       Acute duodenal ulcer with hemorrhage         K26.1       Acute duodenal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation         K26.2       Acute duodenal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation         K26.3       Acute duodenal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation         K26.4       Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation         K26.5       Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with hemorrhage and perforation         K27.0       Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with hemorrhage and perforation         K27.1       Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage or perforation         K27.2       Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or	K23	Disorders of esophagus in diseases classified elsewhere
K25.1         Acute gastric ulcer with perforation           K25.2         Acute gastric ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation           K25.3         Acute gastric ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation           K25.4         Chronic or unspecified gastric ulcer with hemorrhage           K25.5         Chronic or unspecified gastric ulcer with perforation           K25.6         Chronic gastric ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation           K25.7         Chronic gastric ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation           K25.9         Gastric ulcer, unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or perforation           K26.0         Acute duodenal ulcer with perforation           K26.1         Acute duodenal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation           K26.3         Acute duodenal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation           K26.4         Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with hemorrhage           K26.5         Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation           K27.0         Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with hemorrhage           K27.1         Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation           K27.2         Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation           K27.3         Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation           K27.5		
K25.2       Acute gastric ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation         K25.3       Acute gastric ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation         K25.4       Chronic or unspecified gastric ulcer with hemorrhage         K25.5       Chronic or unspecified gastric ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation         K25.6       Chronic gastric ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation         K25.7       Chronic gastric ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation         K25.9       Gastric ulcer, unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or perforation         K26.0       Acute duodenal ulcer with hemorrhage         K26.1       Acute duodenal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation         K26.2       Acute duodenal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation         K26.3       Acute duodenal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation         K26.4       Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with both hemorrhage         K26.5       Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation         K27.0       Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with hemorrhage         K27.1       Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage or perforation         K27.2       Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage or perforation         K27.3       Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation         K27.6       Chronic or uns		<u> </u>
K25.3       Acute gastric ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation         K25.4       Chronic or unspecified gastric ulcer with hemorrhage         K25.5       Chronic or unspecified gastric ulcer with perforation         K25.6       Chronic gastric ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation         K25.7       Chronic gastric ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation         K25.9       Gastric ulcer, unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or perforation         K26.0       Acute duodenal ulcer with perforation         K26.1       Acute duodenal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation         K26.2       Acute duodenal ulcer with both hemorrhage or perforation         K26.3       Acute duodenal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation         K26.4       Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with bernorrhage         K26.5       Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation         K27.0       Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with hemorrhage         K27.1       Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation         K27.2       Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation         K27.4       Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with perforation         K27.6       Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation         K27.7       C	K25.2	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
K25.4 Chronic or unspecified gastric ulcer with hemorrhage K25.5 Chronic or unspecified gastric ulcer with perforation K25.6 Chronic or unspecified gastric ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation K25.7 Chronic gastric ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation K25.9 Gastric ulcer, unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or perforation K26.0 Acute duodenal ulcer with hemorrhage K26.1 Acute duodenal ulcer with perforation K26.2 Acute duodenal ulcer with perforation K26.3 Acute duodenal ulcer without hemorrhage and perforation K26.4 Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with hemorrhage K26.5 Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation K27.0 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with hemorrhage and perforation K27.1 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation K27.2 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation K27.4 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with hemorrhage or perforation K27.4 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with hemorrhage K27.5 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with perforation K27.6 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation K27.7 Chronic peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation K27.9 Peptic ulcer, site unspecified, unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or perforation K28.0 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage and perforation K28.1 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with bemorrhage or perforation K28.2 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with bemorrhage or perforation K28.3 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with bemorrhage or perforation K28.4 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage	K25.3	
K25.5 Chronic or unspecified gastric ulcer with perforation K25.6 Chronic or unspecified gastric ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation K25.7 Chronic gastric ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation K25.9 Gastric ulcer, unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or perforation K26.0 Acute duodenal ulcer with hemorrhage K26.1 Acute duodenal ulcer with perforation K26.2 Acute duodenal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation K26.3 Acute duodenal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation K26.4 Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with perforation K26.5 Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with perforation K26.6 Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation K27.0 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with hemorrhage K27.1 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with perforation K27.2 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation K27.3 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation K27.4 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with hemorrhage K27.5 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with perforation K27.6 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation K27.7 Chronic peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation K27.9 Peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation K28.0 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage K28.1 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with benorrhage and perforation K28.2 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage or perforation K28.3 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage or perforation K28.4 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage		<u> </u>
K25.7 Chronic gastric ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation K25.9 Gastric ulcer, unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or perforation K26.0 Acute duodenal ulcer with hemorrhage K26.1 Acute duodenal ulcer with perforation K26.2 Acute duodenal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation K26.3 Acute duodenal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation K26.4 Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with perforation K26.5 Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with perforation K27.0 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with hemorrhage and perforation K27.1 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with perforation K27.2 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation K27.3 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation K27.4 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with perforation K27.5 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with perforation K27.6 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with perforation K27.6 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage C27.6 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation C37.7 Chronic peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation C37.9 Peptic ulcer, site unspecified, unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or perforation C38.0 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage C38.1 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation C38.2 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage or perforation C38.3 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage or perforation C48.4 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage C48.5 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation	K25.5	
K25.9 Gastric ulcer, unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or perforation K26.0 Acute duodenal ulcer with hemorrhage K26.1 Acute duodenal ulcer with perforation K26.2 Acute duodenal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation K26.3 Acute duodenal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation K26.4 Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with hemorrhage K26.5 Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation K27.0 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with hemorrhage K27.1 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with perforation K27.2 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation K27.3 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation K27.4 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with perforation K27.5 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage K27.6 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation K27.0 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation K27.6 Chronic peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage and perforation K27.9 Peptic ulcer, site unspecified, unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or perforation K28.0 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage K28.1 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage or perforation K28.2 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage or perforation K28.3 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage or perforation K28.4 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage K28.5 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage	K25.6	Chronic or unspecified gastric ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation
K25.9       Gastric ulcer, unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or perforation         K26.0       Acute duodenal ulcer with hemorrhage         K26.1       Acute duodenal ulcer with perforation         K26.2       Acute duodenal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation         K26.3       Acute duodenal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation         K26.4       Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with hemorrhage         K26.5       Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation         K27.0       Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with hemorrhage         K27.1       Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation         K27.2       Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation         K27.3       Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage         K27.4       Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with perforation         K27.5       Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation         K27.7       Chronic peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation         K27.9       Peptic ulcer, site unspecified, unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or perforation         K28.0       Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage and perforation         K28.1       Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage or perforati	K25.7	
K26.1       Acute duodenal ulcer with perforation         K26.2       Acute duodenal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation         K26.3       Acute duodenal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation         K26.4       Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with hemorrhage         K26.5       Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with perforation         K26.6       Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation         K27.0       Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with perforation         K27.1       Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation         K27.2       Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation         K27.3       Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation         K27.4       Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with perforation         K27.5       Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation         K27.7       Chronic peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation         K28.0       Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage         K28.1       Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation         K28.2       Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage or perforation         K28.3       Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage or perforation         K28.	K25.9	Gastric ulcer, unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or perforation
K26.2       Acute duodenal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation         K26.3       Acute duodenal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation         K26.4       Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with hemorrhage         K26.5       Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with perforation         K26.6       Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation         K27.0       Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with hemorrhage         K27.1       Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation         K27.2       Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation         K27.3       Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage         K27.4       Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with perforation         K27.5       Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation         K27.6       Chronic peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation         K27.7       Chronic peptic ulcer, site unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or perforation         K28.0       Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage         K28.1       Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation         K28.2       Acute gastrojejunal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation         K28.3       Acute gastrojejunal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation <td>K26.0</td> <td>Acute duodenal ulcer with hemorrhage</td>	K26.0	Acute duodenal ulcer with hemorrhage
K26.3 Acute duodenal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation K26.4 Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with hemorrhage K26.5 Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with perforation K26.6 Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation K27.0 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with hemorrhage K27.1 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation K27.2 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation K27.3 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation K27.4 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with hemorrhage K27.5 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with perforation K27.6 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation K27.7 Chronic peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation K27.9 Peptic ulcer, site unspecified, unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or perforation K28.0 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage K28.1 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation K28.2 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage or perforation K28.3 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation K28.4 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage K28.5 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation	K26.1	Acute duodenal ulcer with perforation
K26.4 Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with hemorrhage K26.5 Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with perforation K26.6 Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation K27.0 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with hemorrhage K27.1 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation K27.2 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation K27.3 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation K27.4 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with hemorrhage K27.5 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with perforation K27.6 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation K27.7 Chronic peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation K27.9 Peptic ulcer, site unspecified, unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or perforation K28.0 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage K28.1 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation K28.2 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage or perforation K28.3 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation K28.4 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage K28.5 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation	K26.2	Acute duodenal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation
K26.5 Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with perforation K26.6 Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation K27.0 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with hemorrhage K27.1 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with perforation K27.2 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation K27.3 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation K27.4 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with hemorrhage K27.5 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with perforation K27.6 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation K27.7 Chronic peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation K27.9 Peptic ulcer, site unspecified, unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or perforation K28.0 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage K28.1 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation K28.2 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation K28.3 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation K28.4 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage K28.5 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation	K26.3	Acute duodenal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation
K26.6 Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation K27.0 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with hemorrhage K27.1 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with perforation K27.2 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation K27.3 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation K27.4 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with hemorrhage K27.5 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation K27.6 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation K27.7 Chronic peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation K27.9 Peptic ulcer, site unspecified, unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or perforation K28.0 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage K28.1 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation K28.2 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage or perforation K28.3 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation K28.4 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage K28.5 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation	K26.4	Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with hemorrhage
K27.0 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with hemorrhage K27.1 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with perforation K27.2 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation K27.3 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation K27.4 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with hemorrhage K27.5 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with perforation K27.6 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation K27.7 Chronic peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation K27.9 Peptic ulcer, site unspecified, unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or perforation K28.0 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage K28.1 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation K28.2 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage or perforation K28.3 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation K28.4 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation K28.5 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation	K26.5	Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with perforation
K27.1 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with perforation K27.2 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation K27.3 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation K27.4 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with hemorrhage K27.5 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with perforation K27.6 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation K27.7 Chronic peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation K27.9 Peptic ulcer, site unspecified, unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or perforation K28.0 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage K28.1 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation K28.2 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation K28.3 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation K28.4 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation K28.5 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation	K26.6	Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation
K27.2 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation K27.3 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation K27.4 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with hemorrhage K27.5 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with perforation K27.6 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation K27.7 Chronic peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation K27.9 Peptic ulcer, site unspecified, unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or perforation K28.0 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage K28.1 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation K28.2 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation K28.3 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation K28.4 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation	K27.0	Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with hemorrhage
K27.3 Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation K27.4 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with hemorrhage K27.5 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with perforation K27.6 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation K27.7 Chronic peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation K27.9 Peptic ulcer, site unspecified, unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or perforation K28.0 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage K28.1 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation K28.2 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation K28.3 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation K28.4 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation K28.5 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation	K27.1	Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with perforation
K27.4 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with hemorrhage K27.5 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with perforation K27.6 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation K27.7 Chronic peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation K27.9 Peptic ulcer, site unspecified, unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or perforation K28.0 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage K28.1 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation K28.2 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation K28.3 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation K28.4 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation K28.5 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation	K27.2	Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation
K27.5 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with perforation  K27.6 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation  K27.7 Chronic peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation  K27.9 Peptic ulcer, site unspecified, unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or perforation  K28.0 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage  K28.1 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation  K28.2 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation  K28.3 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation  K28.4 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation  K28.5 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation	K27.3	Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation
K27.6 Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation  K27.7 Chronic peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation  K27.9 Peptic ulcer, site unspecified, unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or perforation  K28.0 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage  K28.1 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation  K28.2 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation  K28.3 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation  K28.4 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation  K28.5 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation	K27.4	Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with hemorrhage
K27.7   Chronic peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation	K27.5	Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with perforation
K27.9 Peptic ulcer, site unspecified, unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or perforation  K28.0 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage  K28.1 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation  K28.2 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation  K28.3 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation  K28.4 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage  K28.5 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation	K27.6	
perforation  K28.0 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage  K28.1 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation  K28.2 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation  K28.3 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation  K28.4 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage  K28.5 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation	K27.7	Chronic peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation
K28.1 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation  K28.2 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation  K28.3 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation  K28.4 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage  K28.5 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation	K27.9	
K28.2 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation K28.3 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation K28.4 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage K28.5 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation	K28.0	Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage
K28.3 Acute gastrojejunal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation K28.4 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage K28.5 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation	K28.1	Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation
K28.4 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage K28.5 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation	K28.2	Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation
K28.5 Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation	K28.3	Acute gastrojejunal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation
1 0 ,,		Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage
K28.6 Chronic or unspecified dastroigiunal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation	K28.5	Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation
ornorine or unspecified gastrojejurial dicer with both fremorinage and perioration	K28.6	Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation
K28.7 Chronic gastrojejunal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation	K28.7	Chronic gastrojejunal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation
K28.9 Gastrojejunal ulcer, unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or perforation	K28.9	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,
K29.00 Acute gastritis without bleeding	K29.00	Acute gastritis without bleeding
K29.01 Acute gastritis with bleeding		
K29.20 Alcoholic gastritis without bleeding		<u> </u>
K29.21 Alcoholic gastritis with bleeding		
K29.30 Chronic superficial gastritis without bleeding	K29.30	
K29.31 Chronic superficial gastritis with bleeding	K29.31	
K29.40 Chronic atrophic gastritis without bleeding	K29.40	Chronic atrophic gastritis without bleeding

1/00 44	Observing attempting production with bloodings
K29.41	Chronic atrophic gastritis with bleeding
K29.50	Unspecified chronic gastritis without bleeding
K29.51	Unspecified chronic gastritis with bleeding
K29.60	Other gastritis without bleeding
K29.61	Other gastritis with bleeding
K29.70	Gastritis, unspecified, without bleeding
K29.71	Gastritis, unspecified, with bleeding
K29.80	Duodenitis without bleeding
K29.81	Duodenitis with bleeding
K29.90	Gastroduodenitis, unspecified, without bleeding
K29.91	Gastroduodenitis, unspecified, with bleeding
K31.3	Pylorospasm, not elsewhere classified
K31.6	Fistula of stomach and duodenum
K31.7	Polyp of stomach and duodenum
K31.811	Angiodysplasia of stomach and duodenum with bleeding
K31.819	Angiodysplasia of stomach and duodenum without bleeding
K31.82	Dieulafoy lesion (hemorrhagic) of stomach and duodenum
K31.89	Other diseases of stomach and duodenum
K35.200	Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, without perforation or abscess
K35.201	Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, with perforation, without abscess
K35.209	Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, without abscess, unspecified as to perforation
K35.210	Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, without perforation, with abscess
K35.211	Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, with perforation and abscess
K35.219	Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, with abscess, unspecified as to perforation
K35.30	Acute appendicitis with localized peritonitis, without perforation or gangrene
K35.31	Acute appendicitis with localized peritonitis and gangrene, without perforation
K35.32	Acute appendicitis with perforation and localized peritonitis, without abscess
K35.33	Acute appendicitis with perforation and localized peritonitis, with abscess
K35.80	Unspecified acute appendicitis
K35.890	Other acute appendicitis without perforation or gangrene
K35.891	Other acute appendicitis without perforation, with gangrene
K36	Other appendicitis
K37	Unspecified appendicitis
K38.0	Hyperplasia of appendix
K38.1	Appendicular concretions
K38.2	Diverticulum of appendix
K38.3	Fistula of appendix
K38.8	Other specified diseases of appendix
K38.9	Disease of appendix, unspecified
K40.00	Bilateral inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K40.01	Bilateral inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, recurrent
K40.10	Bilateral inguinal hernia, with gangrene, not specified as recurrent
L	

K40.11	Bilateral inguinal hernia, with gangrene, recurrent
K40.20	Bilateral inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K40.21	Bilateral inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent
K40.30	Unilateral inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K40.31	Unilateral inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, recurrent
K40.40	Unilateral inguinal hernia, with gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K40.41	Unilateral inguinal hernia, with gangrene, recurrent
K40.90	Unilateral inguinal hernia, with gangrene, recurrent
K40.91	Unilateral inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent
K41.00	Bilateral femoral hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K41.01	Bilateral femoral hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K41.10	Bilateral femoral hernia, with distriction, without gangrene, recurrent
K41.10	<u> </u>
K41.11	Bilateral femoral hernia, with gangrene, recurrent
	Bilateral femoral hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K41.21	Bilateral femoral hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent
K41.30	Unilateral femoral hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K41.31	Unilateral femoral hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, recurrent
K41.40	Unilateral femoral hernia, with gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K41.41	Unilateral femoral hernia, with gangrene, recurrent
K41.90	Unilateral femoral hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K41.91	Unilateral femoral hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent
K42.0	Umbilical hernia with obstruction, without gangrene
K42.1	Umbilical hernia with gangrene
K42.9	Umbilical hernia without obstruction or gangrene
K43.0	Incisional hernia with obstruction, without gangrene
K43.1	Incisional hernia with gangrene
K43.2	Incisional hernia without obstruction or gangrene
K43.3	Parastomal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene
K43.4	Parastomal hernia with gangrene
K43.5	Parastomal hernia without obstruction or gangrene
K43.6	Other and unspecified ventral hernia with obstruction, without gangrene
K43.7	Other and unspecified ventral hernia with gangrene
K43.9	Ventral hernia without obstruction or gangrene
K44.0	Diaphragmatic hernia with obstruction, without gangrene
K44.1	Diaphragmatic hernia with gangrene
K44.9	Diaphragmatic hernia without obstruction or gangrene
K45.0	Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene
K45.1	Other specified abdominal hernia with gangrene
K45.8	Other specified abdominal hernia without obstruction or gangrene
K46.0	Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene
K46.1	Unspecified abdominal hernia with gangrene
K46.9	Unspecified abdominal hernia without obstruction or gangrene
K50.00	Crohn's disease of small intestine without complications
	<u>'</u>

K50.011	Crohn's disease of small intestine with rectal bleeding
K50.012	Crohn's disease of small intestine with intestinal obstruction
K50.013	Crohn's disease of small intestine with fistula
K50.014	Crohn's disease of small intestine with abscess
K50.018	Crohn's disease of small intestine with other complication
K50.019	Crohn's disease of small intestine with unspecified complications
K50.112	Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction
K50.113	Crohn's disease of large intestine with fistula
K50.114	Crohn's disease of large intestine with abscess
K50.812	Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction
K50.813	Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with fistula
K50.814	Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with abscess
K50.90	Crohn's disease, unspecified, without complications
K50.911	Crohn's disease, unspecified, with rectal bleeding
K50.912	Crohn's disease, unspecified, with intestinal obstruction
K50.913	Crohn's disease, unspecified, with fistula
K50.914	Crohn's disease, unspecified, with abscess
K50.918	Crohn's disease, unspecified, with other complication
K50.919	Crohn's disease, unspecified, with unspecified complications
K51.00	Ulcerative (chronic) pancolitis without complications
K51.011	Ulcerative (chronic) pancolitis with rectal bleeding
K51.012	Ulcerative (chronic) pancolitis with intestinal obstruction
K51.013	Ulcerative (chronic) pancolitis with fistula
K51.014	Ulcerative (chronic) pancolitis with abscess
K51.018	Ulcerative (chronic) pancolitis with other complication
K51.019	Ulcerative (chronic) pancolitis with unspecified complications
K51.20	Ulcerative (chronic) proctitis without complications
K51.211	Ulcerative (chronic) proctitis with rectal bleeding
K51.212	Ulcerative (chronic) proctitis with intestinal obstruction
K51.213	Ulcerative (chronic) proctitis with fistula
K51.214	Ulcerative (chronic) proctitis with abscess
K51.218	Ulcerative (chronic) proctitis with other complication
K51.219	Ulcerative (chronic) proctitis with unspecified complications
K51.30	Ulcerative (chronic) rectosigmoiditis without complications
K51.311	Ulcerative (chronic) rectosigmoiditis with rectal bleeding
K51.312	Ulcerative (chronic) rectosigmoiditis with intestinal obstruction
K51.313	Ulcerative (chronic) rectosigmoiditis with fistula
K51.314	Ulcerative (chronic) rectosigmoiditis with abscess
K51.318	Ulcerative (chronic) rectosigmoiditis with other complication
K51.319	Ulcerative (chronic) rectosigmoiditis with unspecified complications
K51.40	Inflammatory polyps of colon without complications
K51.411	Inflammatory polyps of colon with rectal bleeding
K51.412	Inflammatory polyps of colon with intestinal obstruction

K51.413	Inflammatory polyps of colon with fistula
K51.414	Inflammatory polyps of colon with abscess
K51.418	Inflammatory polyps of colon with other complication
K51.419	Inflammatory polyps of colon with unspecified complications
K51.50	Left sided colitis without complications
K51.511	Left sided colitis with rectal bleeding
K51.512	Left sided colitis with intestinal obstruction
K51.513	Left sided colitis with fistula
K51.514	Left sided colitis with abscess
K51.518	Left sided colitis with other complication
K51.519	Left sided colitis with unspecified complications
K51.80	Other ulcerative colitis without complications
K51.811	Other ulcerative colitis with rectal bleeding
K51.812	Other ulcerative colitis with intestinal obstruction
K51.813	Other ulcerative colitis with fistula
K51.814	Other ulcerative colitis with abscess
K51.818	Other ulcerative colitis with other complication
K51.819	Other ulcerative colitis with unspecified complications
K51.90	Ulcerative colitis, unspecified, without complications
K51.911	Ulcerative colitis, unspecified with rectal bleeding
K51.912	Ulcerative colitis, unspecified with intestinal obstruction
K51.913	Ulcerative colitis, unspecified with fistula
K51.914	Ulcerative colitis, unspecified with abscess
K51.918	Ulcerative colitis, unspecified with other complication
K51.919	Ulcerative colitis, unspecified with unspecified complications
K52.0	Gastroenteritis and colitis due to radiation
K52.1	Toxic gastroenteritis and colitis
K52.21	Food protein-induced enterocolitis syndrome
K52.22	Food protein-induced enteropathy
K52.29	Other allergic and dietetic gastroenteritis and colitis
K52.3	Indeterminate colitis
K52.81	Eosinophilic gastritis or gastroenteritis
K52.82	Eosinophilic colitis
K52.831	Collagenous colitis
K52.832	Lymphocytic colitis
K52.838	Other microscopic colitis
K52.839	Microscopic colitis, unspecified
K52.89	Other specified noninfective gastroenteritis and colitis
K52.9	Noninfective gastroenteritis and colitis, unspecified
K55.011	Focal (segmental) acute (reversible) ischemia of small intestine
K55.012	Diffuse acute (reversible) ischemia of small intestine
K55.019	Acute (reversible) ischemia of small intestine, extent unspecified
K55.021	Focal (segmental) acute infarction of small intestine

K55.022	Diffuse acute infarction of small intestine
K55.029	Acute infarction of small intestine, extent unspecified
K55.031	Focal (segmental) acute (reversible) ischemia of large intestine
K55.032	Diffuse acute (reversible) ischemia of large intestine
K55.039	Acute (reversible) ischemia of large intestine, extent unspecified
K55.041	Focal (segmental) acute infarction of large intestine
K55.042	Diffuse acute infarction of large intestine
K55.049	Acute infarction of large intestine, extent unspecified
K55.051	Focal (segmental) acute (reversible) ischemia of intestine, part unspecified
K55.052	Diffuse acute (reversible) ischemia of intestine, part unspecified
K55.059	Acute (reversible) ischemia of intestine, part and extent unspecified
K55.061	Focal (segmental) acute infarction of intestine, part unspecified
K55.062	Diffuse acute infarction of intestine, part unspecified
K55.069	Acute infarction of intestine, part and extent unspecified
K55.1	Chronic vascular disorders of intestine
K55.30	Necrotizing enterocolitis, unspecified
K55.31	Stage 1 necrotizing enterocolitis
K55.32	Stage 2 necrotizing enterocolitis
K55.33	Stage 3 necrotizing enterocolitis
K55.8	Other vascular disorders of intestine
K55.9	Vascular disorder of intestine, unspecified
K56.0	Paralytic ileus
K56.1	Intussusception
K56.2	Volvulus
K56.3	Gallstone ileus
K56.41	Fecal impaction
K56.49	Other impaction of intestine
K56.50	Intestinal adhesions [bands], unspecified as to partial versus complete obstruction
K56.51	Intestinal adhesions [bands], with partial obstruction
K56.52	Intestinal adhesions [bands] with complete obstruction
K56.600	Partial intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to cause
K56.601	Complete intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to cause
K56.609	Unspecified intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to partial versus complete obstruction
K56.690	Other partial intestinal obstruction
K56.691	Other complete intestinal obstruction
K56.699	Other intestinal obstruction unspecified as to partial versus complete obstruction
K56.7	Ileus, unspecified
K57.00	Diverticulitis of small intestine with perforation and abscess without bleeding
K57.01	Diverticulitis of small intestine with perforation and abscess with bleeding
K57.20	Diverticulitis of large intestine with perforation and abscess without bleeding
K57.21	Diverticulitis of large intestine with perforation and abscess with bleeding
K57.30	Diverticulosis of large intestine without perforation or abscess without bleeding
1101100	Divertibule of large integration without perfect about the discountry

K57.41 Diverticulitis of both small and large intestine with perforation and abscess with bleeding  K57.50 Diverticulosis of both small and large intestine without perforation or abscess without bleeding  K57.52 Diverticulitis of both small and large intestine without perforation or abscess without bleeding  K57.80 Diverticulitis of intestine, part unspecified, with perforation and abscess without bleeding  K57.81 Diverticulitis of intestine, part unspecified, with perforation and abscess with bleeding  K57.90 Diverticulosis of intestine, part unspecified, without perforation or abscess without bleeding  K57.92 Diverticulitis of intestine, part unspecified, without perforation or abscess without bleeding  K58.1 Irritable bowel syndrome with constipation  K58.2 Mixed irritable bowel syndrome  K59.00 Constipation, unspecified
K57.50 Diverticulosis of both small and large intestine without perforation or abscess without bleeding  K57.52 Diverticulitis of both small and large intestine without perforation or abscess without bleeding  K57.80 Diverticulitis of intestine, part unspecified, with perforation and abscess without bleeding  K57.81 Diverticulitis of intestine, part unspecified, with perforation and abscess with bleeding  K57.90 Diverticulosis of intestine, part unspecified, without perforation or abscess without bleeding  K57.92 Diverticulitis of intestine, part unspecified, without perforation or abscess without bleeding  K58.1 Irritable bowel syndrome with constipation  K58.2 Mixed irritable bowel syndrome  K58.8 Other irritable bowel syndrome
K57.52 Diverticulitis of both small and large intestine without perforation or abscess without bleeding  K57.80 Diverticulitis of intestine, part unspecified, with perforation and abscess without bleeding  K57.81 Diverticulitis of intestine, part unspecified, with perforation and abscess with bleeding  K57.90 Diverticulosis of intestine, part unspecified, without perforation or abscess without bleeding  K57.92 Diverticulitis of intestine, part unspecified, without perforation or abscess without bleeding  K58.1 Irritable bowel syndrome with constipation  K58.2 Mixed irritable bowel syndrome  K58.8 Other irritable bowel syndrome
K57.80 Diverticulitis of intestine, part unspecified, with perforation and abscess without bleeding K57.81 Diverticulitis of intestine, part unspecified, with perforation and abscess with bleeding K57.90 Diverticulosis of intestine, part unspecified, without perforation or abscess without bleeding K57.92 Diverticulitis of intestine, part unspecified, without perforation or abscess without bleeding K58.1 Irritable bowel syndrome with constipation K58.2 Mixed irritable bowel syndrome K58.8 Other irritable bowel syndrome
K57.81 Diverticulitis of intestine, part unspecified, with perforation and abscess with bleeding  K57.90 Diverticulosis of intestine, part unspecified, without perforation or abscess without bleeding  K57.92 Diverticulitis of intestine, part unspecified, without perforation or abscess without bleeding  K58.1 Irritable bowel syndrome with constipation  K58.2 Mixed irritable bowel syndrome  K58.8 Other irritable bowel syndrome
K57.90 Diverticulosis of intestine, part unspecified, without perforation or abscess without bleeding  K57.92 Diverticulitis of intestine, part unspecified, without perforation or abscess without bleeding  K58.1 Irritable bowel syndrome with constipation  K58.2 Mixed irritable bowel syndrome  K58.8 Other irritable bowel syndrome
K57.92 Diverticulitis of intestine, part unspecified, without perforation or abscess without bleeding  K58.1 Irritable bowel syndrome with constipation  K58.2 Mixed irritable bowel syndrome  K58.8 Other irritable bowel syndrome
bleeding  K58.1 Irritable bowel syndrome with constipation  K58.2 Mixed irritable bowel syndrome  K58.8 Other irritable bowel syndrome
K58.2 Mixed irritable bowel syndrome  K58.8 Other irritable bowel syndrome
K58.8 Other irritable bowel syndrome
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
K59.00 Constipation, unspecified
K59.01 Slow transit constipation
K59.02 Outlet dysfunction constipation
K59.03 Drug induced constipation
K59.04 Chronic idiopathic constipation
K59.09 Other constipation
K59.31 Toxic megacolon
K59.39 Other megacolon
K59.81 Ogilvie syndrome
K59.89 Other specified functional intestinal disorders
K60.0 Acute anal fissure
K60.1 Chronic anal fissure
K60.2 Anal fissure, unspecified
K60.3 Anal fistula
K60.4 Rectal fistula
K60.5 Anorectal fistula
K63.0 Abscess of intestine
K63.1 Perforation of intestine (nontraumatic)
K63.2 Fistula of intestine
K63.3 Ulcer of intestine
K63.4 Enteroptosis
K63.5 Polyp of colon
K63.8211 Small intestinal bacterial overgrowth, hydrogen-subtype
K63.8212 Small intestinal bacterial overgrowth, hydrogen sulfide-subtype
K63.8219 Small intestinal bacterial overgrowth, unspecified
K63.822 Small intestinal fungal overgrowth
K63.829 Intestinal methanogen overgrowth, unspecified
K63.89 Other specified diseases of intestine
K63.9 Disease of intestine, unspecified

K65.0	Generalized (acute) peritonitis
K65.1	Peritoneal abscess
K65.2	Spontaneous bacterial peritonitis
K65.3	Choleperitonitis
K65.4	Sclerosing mesenteritis
K65.8	Other peritonitis
K65.9	Peritonitis, unspecified
K66.0	Peritoneal adhesions (postprocedural) (postinfection)
K66.1	Hemoperitoneum
K66.8	Other specified disorders of peritoneum
K68.11	Postprocedural retroperitoneal abscess
K68.12	Psoas muscle abscess
K68.19	Other retroperitoneal abscess
K68.2	Retroperitoneal fibrosis
K68.3	Retroperitoneal hematoma
K68.9	Other disorders of retroperitoneum
K70.0	Alcoholic fatty liver
K70.10	Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites
K70.11	Alcoholic hepatitis with ascites
K70.2	Alcoholic fibrosis and sclerosis of liver
K70.30	Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites
K70.31	Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver with ascites
K70.40	Alcoholic hepatic failure without coma
K70.41	Alcoholic hepatic failure with coma
K70.9	Alcoholic liver disease, unspecified
K72.10	Chronic hepatic failure without coma
K72.11	Chronic hepatic failure with coma
K72.90	Hepatic failure, unspecified without coma
K72.91	Hepatic failure, unspecified with coma
K73.0	Chronic persistent hepatitis, not elsewhere classified
K73.1	Chronic lobular hepatitis, not elsewhere classified
K73.2	Chronic active hepatitis, not elsewhere classified
K73.8	Other chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified
K73.9	Chronic hepatitis, unspecified
K74.00	Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified
K74.01	Hepatic fibrosis, early fibrosis
K74.02	Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis
K74.1	Hepatic sclerosis
K74.2	Hepatic fibrosis with hepatic sclerosis
K74.3	Primary biliary cirrhosis
K74.4	Secondary biliary cirrhosis
K74.5	Biliary cirrhosis, unspecified
K74.60	Unspecified cirrhosis of liver

K75.0         Abscess of liver           K75.4         Autoimmune hepatitis           K75.81         Nonalcoholic steatohepatitis (NASH)           K76.0         Fatty (change of) liver, not elsewhere classified           K76.1         Chronic passive congestion of liver           K76.5         Hepatic veno-occlusive disease           K76.6         Portal hypertension           K76.81         Hepatiopulmonary syndrome           Hepatic encephalopathy           K76.89         Other specified diseases of liver           K76.9         Liver disease, unspecified           K77         Liver disease, unspecified           K77         Liver disease, unspecified           K80.00         Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.10         Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.11         Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.12         Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.13         Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.19         Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.20         Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction           <	K74.69	Other cirrhosis of liver
K75.81 Nonalcoholic steatohepatitis (NASH) K76.0 Fatty (change of) liver, not elsewhere classified K76.1 Chronic passive congestion of liver K76.3 Infarction of liver K76.5 Hepatic veno-occlusive disease K76.6 Portal hypertension K76.81 Hepatic veno-pathy K76.82 Hepatic encephalopathy K76.89 Other specified diseases of liver K76.89 Chery disease, unspecified K76.90 Liver disease, unspecified K77 Liver disease, unspecified K77 Liver disorders in diseases classified elsewhere K80.00 Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis with obstruction K80.01 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.01 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.11 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.12 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.13 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.18 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction K80.19 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction K80.10 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction K80.11 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction K80.12 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction K80.13 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction K80.20 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction K80.31 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, with obstruction K80.32 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction K80.33 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis with obstruction K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.42 Calculus of bile duct with acute	K75.0	Abscess of liver
K76.0 Fatty (change of) liver, not elsewhere classified K76.1 Chronic passive congestion of liver K76.3 Infarction of liver K76.5 Hepatic veno-occlusive disease K76.6 Portal hypertension K76.81 Hepatic veno-occlusive disease K76.82 Hepatic encephalopathy K76.89 Other specified diseases of liver K76.9 Liver disorders in diseases classified elsewhere K76.9 Liver disorders in diseases classified elsewhere K80.00 Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction K80.01 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.10 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.11 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.12 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.13 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.14 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.15 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction K80.16 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction K80.19 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction K80.20 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction K80.30 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.31 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.32 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis with obstruction K80.33 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with caute cholangitis with obstruction K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with caute cholangitis with obstruction K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.43 Calculus of bile duct	K75.4	Autoimmune hepatitis
K76.1 Chronic passive congestion of liver K76.3 Infarction of liver K76.5 Hepatic veno-occlusive disease K76.6 Portal hypertension K76.81 Hepatopulmonary syndrome K76.82 Hepatic encephalopathy K76.89 Other specified diseases of liver K76.99 Liver disease, unspecified K77 Liver disease, unspecified K77 Liver disease, unspecified K77 Liver diseases, unspecified K80.00 Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction K80.01 Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction K80.10 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.11 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.12 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.13 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.19 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.10 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.20 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis without obstruction K80.21 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction K80.31 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.32 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.33 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis with obstruction K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.43 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic	K75.81	Nonalcoholic steatohepatitis (NASH)
K76.3 Infarction of liver K76.5 Hepatic veno-occlusive disease K76.6 Portal hypertension K76.81 Hepatic veno-occlusive disease K76.82 Hepatic encephalopathy K76.89 Other specified diseases of liver K76.89 Liver disease, unspecified K77 Liver disease, unspecified K77 Liver disorders in diseases classified elsewhere K80.00 Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction K80.01 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.01 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.11 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.12 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.13 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.18 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.19 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction K80.20 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction K80.21 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction K80.30 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.31 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, with obstruction K80.32 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction K80.33 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis with obstruction K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.38 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.39 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.43 Calculus of bile duct with	K76.0	Fatty (change of) liver, not elsewhere classified
K76.5         Hepatic veno-occlusive disease           K76.6         Portal hypertension           K76.81         Hepatopulmonary syndrome           K76.82         Hepatic encephalopathy           K76.9         Liver disease, unspecified           K77         Liver disorders in diseases classified elsewhere           K80.00         Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.11         Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.12         Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.13         Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.13         Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.18         Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.19         Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.20         Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.31         Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.32         Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction           K80.33         Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction           K80.33         Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis without obstruction	K76.1	Chronic passive congestion of liver
K76.6 Portal hypertension K76.81 Hepatopulmonary syndrome K76.82 Hepatic encephalopathy K76.89 Other specified diseases of liver K76.9 Liver disease, unspecified K77 Liver disorders in diseases classified elsewhere K80.00 Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction K80.01 Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis with obstruction K80.01 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.10 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.11 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.12 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.13 Calculus of gallbladder with observation K80.18 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.19 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.10 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.20 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis without obstruction K80.21 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis without obstruction K80.31 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.32 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.33 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with choric cholangitis without obstruction K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with choric cholangitis without obstruction K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.38 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis without obstruction K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis without obstruction K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.42 Calculus of bile duct with acute end chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.43 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.44 Calculus of bile duct wit	K76.3	Infarction of liver
K76.81 Hepatopulmonary syndrome K76.82 Hepatic encephalopathy K76.89 Other specified diseases of liver K76.9 Liver disorders in diseases classified elsewhere K80.00 Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction K80.01 Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction K80.01 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.10 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.11 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.12 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.13 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.18 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction K80.19 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction K80.20 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction K80.30 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction K80.31 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.32 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction K80.33 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis with obstruction K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis with obstruction K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.42 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.43 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.44 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction K80.45 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.46 Calculus of bile duct with acute	K76.5	Hepatic veno-occlusive disease
K76.82 Hepatic encephalopathy K76.89 Other specified diseases of liver K76.9 Liver disease, unspecified K77 Liver disease, unspecified K77 Liver disease, unspecified K80.00 Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction K80.01 Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction K80.10 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.11 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.12 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.13 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.19 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction K80.19 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.20 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis without obstruction K80.20 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis without obstruction K80.30 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.31 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction K80.32 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis with obstruction K80.33 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis with obstruction K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction K80.42 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis without obstruction K80.43 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis without obstruction K80.44 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction K80.45 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.46 Calculus of bile duct with acute and	K76.6	Portal hypertension
K76.89         Other specified diseases of liver           K76.9         Liver disease, unspecified           K77         Liver disorders in diseases classified elsewhere           K80.00         Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.01         Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.10         Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.11         Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.12         Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.13         Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.18         Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.19         Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.20         Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.31         Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction           K80.32         Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction           K80.33         Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction           K80.34         Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction           K80.35         Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholan	K76.81	Hepatopulmonary syndrome
K76.9 Liver disease, unspecified K77 Liver disorders in diseases classified elsewhere K80.00 Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction K80.01 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.10 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.11 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.12 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.13 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.18 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.19 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction K80.20 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction K80.31 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction K80.32 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction K80.33 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis with obstruction K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.39 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.31 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.32 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.42 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis with obstruction K80.43 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis with obstruction K80.44 Calculus of bile duct with acute an	K76.82	Hepatic encephalopathy
K77 Liver disorders in diseases classified elsewhere K80.00 Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction K80.01 Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis with obstruction K80.10 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.11 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.12 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.13 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.18 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.19 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.20 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction K80.21 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction K80.31 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, with obstruction K80.32 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, with obstruction K80.33 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.42 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.43 Calculus of bile duct with cute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.44 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.45 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholacystitis without obstruction K80.46 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction K80.47 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.50 Calculus of bile duct with	K76.89	Other specified diseases of liver
K80.00 Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction K80.01 Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis with obstruction K80.10 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.11 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.12 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.13 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.18 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction K80.19 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction K80.20 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction K80.31 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction K80.30 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.31 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction K80.32 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction K80.33 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.42 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.43 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.44 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.45 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction K80.46 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.47 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction Calculus of bil	K76.9	Liver disease, unspecified
K80.01 Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis with obstruction K80.10 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.11 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.12 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.13 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.18 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.19 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.20 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis without obstruction K80.21 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis without obstruction K80.31 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.32 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, with obstruction K80.33 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.42 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.43 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis without obstruction K80.44 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction K80.45 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction K80.46 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.47 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.50 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction	K77	Liver disorders in diseases classified elsewhere
K80.10         Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.11         Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.12         Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.13         Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.18         Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.19         Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.20         Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.31         Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, with obstruction           K80.33         Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction           K80.34         Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction           K80.35         Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction           K80.36         Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction           K80.37         Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction           K80.40         Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction           K80.41         Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.42         Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis	K80.00	Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.11         Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.12         Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.13         Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.18         Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.19         Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.20         Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.21         Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.30         Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, with obstruction           K80.31         Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction           K80.32         Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis with obstruction           K80.33         Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction           K80.34         Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction           K80.35         Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction           K80.37         Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction           K80.40         Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction           K80.42         Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without ob	K80.01	Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.12         Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.13         Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.18         Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.19         Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.20         Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.21         Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.30         Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction           K80.31         Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, with obstruction           K80.32         Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction           K80.33         Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction           K80.34         Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction           K80.35         Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction           K80.37         Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction           K80.40         Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction           K80.41         Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.42         Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis with obst	K80.10	Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.13         Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.18         Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.19         Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.20         Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.21         Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.30         Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction           K80.31         Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis without obstruction           K80.32         Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction           K80.33         Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction           K80.34         Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction           K80.35         Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction           K80.36         Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction           K80.40         Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction           K80.41         Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.42         Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.44         Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction <td>K80.11</td> <td>Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction</td>	K80.11	Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.18         Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.19         Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.20         Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.21         Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.30         Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction           K80.31         Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, with obstruction           K80.32         Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction           K80.33         Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis with obstruction           K80.34         Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction           K80.35         Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction           K80.36         Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction           K80.40         Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction           K80.41         Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.42         Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.43         Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.45         Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction <td>K80.12</td> <td>Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction</td>	K80.12	Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.19 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction K80.20 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction K80.21 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction K80.30 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.31 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, with obstruction K80.32 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction K80.33 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis with obstruction K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction K80.42 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis with obstruction K80.43 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis with obstruction K80.44 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.45 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.46 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.47 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.50 Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstruction	K80.13	Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.20 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.21 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.30 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction  K80.31 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, with obstruction  K80.32 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction  K80.33 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction  K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction  K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction  K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction  K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction  K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction  K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.42 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.43 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.44 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.45 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.46 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.47 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.50 Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstruction	K80.18	Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.21Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstructionK80.30Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstructionK80.31Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, with obstructionK80.32Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstructionK80.33Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis with obstructionK80.34Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstructionK80.35Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstructionK80.36Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstructionK80.37Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstructionK80.40Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstructionK80.41Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstructionK80.42Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstructionK80.43Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstructionK80.44Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis without obstructionK80.45Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstructionK80.46Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstructionK80.47Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstructionK80.50Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstructionK80.51Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstruction	K80.19	Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.30 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction  K80.31 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, with obstruction  K80.32 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction  K80.33 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis with obstruction  K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction  K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction  K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction  K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction  K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction  K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.42 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.43 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.44 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.45 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.46 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.47 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.50 Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstruction	K80.20	Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.31 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, with obstruction  K80.32 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction  K80.33 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis with obstruction  K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction  K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction  K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction  K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction  K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction  K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.42 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.43 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.44 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.45 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.46 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.47 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.50 Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.51 Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstruction	K80.21	Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.32 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction  K80.33 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis with obstruction  K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction  K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction  K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction  K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction  K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction  K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction  K80.42 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.43 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.44 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.45 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.46 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.47 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.50 Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.51 Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstruction	K80.30	Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction
K80.33Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis with obstructionK80.34Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstructionK80.35Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstructionK80.36Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstructionK80.37Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstructionK80.40Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstructionK80.41Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstructionK80.42Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis with obstructionK80.43Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis with obstructionK80.44Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis without obstructionK80.45Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstructionK80.46Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstructionK80.47Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstructionK80.50Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstructionK80.51Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstruction	K80.31	Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, with obstruction
K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction  K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction  K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction  K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction  K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction  K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.42 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.43 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.44 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.45 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.46 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.47 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.50 Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.51 Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstruction	K80.32	Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction
K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction K80.42 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction K80.43 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis with obstruction K80.44 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.45 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.46 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.47 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.50 Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstruction Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstruction	K80.33	Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis with obstruction
K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction K80.42 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction K80.43 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis with obstruction K80.44 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.45 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.46 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.47 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.50 Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstruction K80.51 Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstruction	K80.34	Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction
K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction  K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction  K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction  K80.42 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.43 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.44 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.45 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.46 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.47 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.50 Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.51 Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstruction	K80.35	Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction
K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction  K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction  K80.42 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.43 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.44 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.45 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.46 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.47 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.50 Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.51 Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstruction	K80.36	Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction
K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction  K80.42 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.43 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.44 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.45 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.46 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.47 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.50 Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.51 Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstruction	K80.37	Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction
K80.42 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.43 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.44 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.45 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.46 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.47 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.50 Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.51 Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstruction	K80.40	Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction
K80.43 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.44 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.45 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.46 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.47 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.50 Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.51 Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstruction	K80.41	Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction
K80.44 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.45 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.46 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.47 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.50 Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.51 Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstruction	K80.42	Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.45 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.46 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.47 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.50 Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.51 Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstruction	K80.43	Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.46 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.47 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.50 Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis without obstruction K80.51 Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstruction	K80.44	Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.47 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.50 Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis without obstruction K80.51 Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstruction	K80.45	Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.50 Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis without obstruction K80.51 Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstruction	K80.46	Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.51 Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstruction	K80.47	Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction
,	K80.50	Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.60 Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction	K80.51	Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstruction
	K80.60	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction

K80.61	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction
K80.62	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.63	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with acute cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.64	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.65	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.66	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.67	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.70	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct without cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.71	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct without cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.80	Other cholelithiasis without obstruction
K80.81	Other cholelithiasis with obstruction
K81.0	Acute cholecystitis
K81.1	Chronic cholecystitis
K81.2	Acute cholecystitis with chronic cholecystitis
K81.9	Cholecystitis, unspecified
K82.0	Obstruction of gallbladder
K82.1	Hydrops of gallbladder
K82.2	Perforation of gallbladder
K82.3	Fistula of gallbladder
K82.4	Cholesterolosis of gallbladder
K82.8	Other specified diseases of gallbladder
K82.9	Disease of gallbladder, unspecified
K82.A1	Gangrene of gallbladder in cholecystitis
K82.A2	Perforation of gallbladder in cholecystitis
K83.01	Primary sclerosing cholangitis
K83.09	Other cholangitis
K83.1	Obstruction of bile duct
K83.2	Perforation of bile duct
K83.3	Fistula of bile duct
K83.4	Spasm of sphincter of Oddi
K83.5	Biliary cyst
K83.8	Other specified diseases of biliary tract
K83.9	Disease of biliary tract, unspecified
K85.00	Idiopathic acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection
K85.01	Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis
K85.02	Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis
K85.10	Biliary acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection
K85.11	Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis
K85.12	Biliary acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis
K85.20	Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection
K85.21	Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis
K85.22	Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis
K85.30	Drug induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection
	i ·

K85.31	Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis
K85.32	Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis
K85.80	Other acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection
K85.81	Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis
K85.82	Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis
K85.90	Acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection, unspecified
K85.91	Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified
K85.92	Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified
K86.0	Alcohol-induced chronic pancreatitis
K86.1	Other chronic pancreatitis
K86.2	Cyst of pancreas
K86.3	Pseudocyst of pancreas
K86.81	Exocrine pancreatic insufficiency
K86.89	Other specified diseases of pancreas
K86.9	Disease of pancreas, unspecified
K87	Disorders of gallbladder, biliary tract and pancreas in diseases classified elsewhere
K90.49	Malabsorption due to intolerance, not elsewhere classified
K90.821	Short bowel syndrome with colon in continuity
K90.822	Short bowel syndrome without colon in continuity
K90.829	Short bowel syndrome, unspecified
K90.83	Intestinal failure
K90.9	Intestinal malabsorption, unspecified
K91.2	Postsurgical malabsorption, not elsewhere classified
K91.30	Postprocedural intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to partial versus complete
K91.31	Postprocedural partial intestinal obstruction
K91.32	Postprocedural complete intestinal obstruction
K92.0	Hematemesis
K92.1	Melena
K92.2	Gastrointestinal hemorrhage, unspecified
K92.89	Other specified diseases of the digestive system
K92.9	Disease of digestive system, unspecified
K94.00	Colostomy complication, unspecified
K94.01	Colostomy hemorrhage
K94.02	Colostomy infection
K94.03	Colostomy malfunction
K94.09	Other complications of colostomy
K94.10	Enterostomy complication, unspecified
K94.11	Enterostomy hemorrhage
K94.12	Enterostomy infection
K94.13	Enterostomy malfunction
K94.19	Other complications of enterostomy
K94.30	Esophagostomy complications, unspecified
K94.31	Esophagostomy hemorrhage

K94.32	Esophagostomy infection
K94.33	Esophagostomy malfunction
K94.39	Other complications of esophagostomy
L02.211	Cutaneous abscess of abdominal wall
L02.212	Cutaneous abscess of back [any part, except buttock]
L02.213	Cutaneous abscess of chest wall
L02.214	Cutaneous abscess of groin
L02.215	Cutaneous abscess of perineum
L02.216	Cutaneous abscess of umbilicus
L02.219	Cutaneous abscess of trunk, unspecified
L02.91	Cutaneous abscess, unspecified
L03.311	Cellulitis of abdominal wall
L03.312	Cellulitis of back [any part except buttock]
L03.313	Cellulitis of chest wall
L03.314	Cellulitis of groin
L03.315	Cellulitis of perineum
L03.316	Cellulitis of umbilicus
L03.319	Cellulitis of trunk, unspecified
L03.321	Acute lymphangitis of abdominal wall
L03.322	Acute lymphangitis of back [any part except buttock]
L03.323	Acute lymphangitis of chest wall
L03.324	Acute lymphangitis of groin
L03.325	Acute lymphangitis of perineum
L03.326	Acute lymphangitis of umbilicus
L03.329	Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified
L03.90	Cellulitis, unspecified
L03.91	Acute lymphangitis, unspecified
L98.3	Eosinophilic cellulitis [Wells]
M30.1	Polyarteritis with lung involvement [Churg-Strauss]
M31.30	Wegener's granulomatosis without renal involvement
M31.31	Wegener's granulomatosis with renal involvement
M31.8	Other specified necrotizing vasculopathies
M31.9	Necrotizing vasculopathy, unspecified
M35.6	Relapsing panniculitis [Weber-Christian]
M46.50	Other infective spondylopathies, site unspecified
M46.51	Other infective spondylopathies, occipito-atlanto-axial region
M46.52	Other infective spondylopathies, cervical region
M46.53	Other infective spondylopathies, cervicothoracic region
M46.54	Other infective spondylopathies, thoracic region
M46.55	Other infective spondylopathies, thoracolumbar region
M46.56	Other infective spondylopathies, lumbar region
M46.57	Other infective spondylopathies, lumbosacral region
M46.58	Other infective spondylopathies, sacral and sacrococcygeal region

M46.59	Other infective spondylopathies, multiple sites in spine
M46.80	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, site unspecified
M46.81	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, occipito-atlanto-axial region
M46.82	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, cervical region
M46.83	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, cervicothoracic region
M46.84	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, thoracic region
M46.85	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, thoracolumbar region
M46.86	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, lumbar region
M46.87	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, lumbosacral region
M46.88	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, sacral and sacrococcygeal region
M46.89	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, multiple sites in spine
M54.5	Low back pain
M54.89	Other dorsalgia
M54.9	Dorsalgia, unspecified
M72.6	Necrotizing fasciitis
M79.3	Panniculitis, unspecified
M79.89	Other specified soft tissue disorders
M96.621	Fracture of humerus following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone
10190.021	plate, right arm
M96.622	Fracture of humerus following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone
	plate, left arm
M96.629	Fracture of humerus following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate, unspecified arm
M96.631	Fracture of radius or ulna following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or
	bone plate, right arm
M96.632	Fracture of radius or ulna following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or
M96.639	bone plate, left arm  Fracture of radius or ulna following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or
10190.039	bone plate, unspecified arm
M96.65	Fracture of pelvis following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate
M96.661	Fracture of femur following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone
	plate, right leg
M96.662	Fracture of femur following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone
M96.669	plate, left leg Fracture of femur following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone
11100.000	plate, unspecified leg
M96.671	Fracture of tibia or fibula following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or
1400.070	bone plate, right leg
M96.672	Fracture of tibia or fibula following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate, left leg
M96.679	Fracture of tibia or fibula following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or
	bone plate, unspecified leg
M96.69	Fracture of other bone following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone
M97.01XA	plate Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic right hip joint, initial encounter
M97.01XD	Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic right hip joint, subsequent encounter
M97.01XS	Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic right hip joint, sequela
M97.02XA	Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic left hip joint, initial encounter

N10 Acute pyelonephritis N11.1 Chronic obstructive pyelonephritis N12 Tubulo-interstitial nephritis, not specified as acute or chronic N13.0 Hydronephrosis with ureteropelvic junction obstruction N13.1 Hydronephrosis with ureteral stricture, not elsewhere classified N13.2 Hydronephrosis with ureteral stricture, not elsewhere classified N13.3 Unspecified hydronephrosis N13.3 Unspecified hydronephrosis N13.4 Hydroureter N13.5 Crossing vessel and stricture of ureter without hydronephrosis N13.6 Pyonephrosis N13.7 Vesicoureteral-reflux, unspecified N13.71 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy N13.721 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.722 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.731 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.733 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N15.1 Renal and perinephric abscess N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.33 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.34 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.35 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.36 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of widney N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere	M97.02XD	Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic left hip joint, subsequent encounter
N10 Acute pyelonephritis N11.1 Chronic obstructive pyelonephritis N12 Tubulo-interstitial nephritis, not specified as acute or chronic N13.0 Hydronephrosis with ureteropelvic junction obstruction N13.1 Hydronephrosis with ureteral stricture, not elsewhere classified N13.2 Hydronephrosis with renal and ureteral calculous obstruction N13.30 Unspecified hydronephrosis N13.30 Unspecified hydronephrosis N13.4 Hydroureter N13.5 Crossing vessel and stricture of ureter without hydronephrosis N13.6 Pyonephrosis N13.7 Vesicoureteral-reflux, unspecified N13.7.1 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy N13.7.2 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.7.2 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.7.2 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unipateral N13.7.31 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unipateral N13.7.32 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unipateral N13.7.3 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unipateral N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N15.1 Renal and perinephric abscess N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.3 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.3 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of wireter N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.9 Calculus of lower urinary tract calculus Unspecified ren	M97.02XS	Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic left hip joint, sequela
N11.1 Chronic obstructive pyelonephritis N12 Tubulo-interstitial nephritis, not specified as acute or chronic N13.0 Hydronephrosis with ureteropelvic junction obstruction N13.1 Hydronephrosis with ureteral stricture, not elsewhere classified N13.2 Hydronephrosis with renal and ureteral calculous obstruction N13.30 Unspecified hydronephrosis N13.39 Other hydronephrosis N13.4 Hydroureter N13.5 Crossing vessel and stricture of ureter without hydronephrosis N13.6 Pyonephrosis N13.70 Vesicoureteral-reflux, unspecified N13.71 Vesicoureteral-reflux without reflux nephropathy N13.72 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.722 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.731 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N13.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.3 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.7 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.8 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of kidney N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus Unspecified renal colic	M97.11XA	Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic right knee joint, initial encounter
N12 Tubulo-interstitial nephritis, not specified as acute or chronic N13.0 Hydronephrosis with ureteropelvic junction obstruction N13.1 Hydronephrosis with ureteral stricture, not elsewhere classified N13.2 Hydronephrosis with renal and ureteral calculous obstruction N13.30 Unspecified hydronephrosis N13.39 Other hydronephrosis N13.4 Hydroureter N13.5 Crossing vessel and stricture of ureter without hydronephrosis N13.6 Pyonephrosis N13.70 Vesicoureteral-reflux, unspecified N13.71 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy N13.721 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.722 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.731 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.733 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N15.1 Renal and perinephric abscess N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.33 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of ureter N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract aclaculus Unspecified renal colic	N10	Acute pyelonephritis
N13.0 Hydronephrosis with ureteropelvic junction obstruction N13.1 Hydronephrosis with ureteral stricture, not elsewhere classified N13.2 Hydronephrosis with renal and ureteral calculous obstruction N13.30 Unspecified hydronephrosis N13.39 Other hydronephrosis N13.4 Hydroureter N13.5 Crossing vessel and stricture of ureter without hydronephrosis N13.6 Pyonephrosis N13.70 Vesicoureteral-reflux, unspecified N13.71 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy N13.721 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.722 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, bilateral N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.731 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.733 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, bilateral N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N15.1 Renal and perinephric abscess N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.33 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.34 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of kidney N20.2 Calculus of kidney N20.3 Urinary calculus, unspecified N20.4 Calculus of virinary tract calculus N21.9 Calculus of virinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere N20.9 Urinary calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere N20.1 Unspecified renal colic	N11.1	Chronic obstructive pyelonephritis
N13.1 Hydronephrosis with ureteral stricture, not elsewhere classified N13.2 Hydronephrosis with renal and ureteral calculous obstruction N13.30 Unspecified hydronephrosis N13.4 Hydroureter N13.5 Crossing vessel and stricture of ureter without hydronephrosis N13.6 Pyonephrosis N13.70 Vesicoureteral-reflux, unspecified N13.71 Vesicoureteral-reflux without reflux nephropathy N13.72 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.72 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.72 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.73 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.731 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unlateral N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, bilateral N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, bilateral N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N13.1 Renal and perinephric abscess N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.33 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.34 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.35 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.40 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of kidney N20.2 Calculus of kidney N20.3 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus N21.9 Calculus of lower urinary tract calculus N21.9 Calculus of urinary tract calculus N21.9 Calculus of urinary tract calculus N22 Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere N23 Unspecified renal colic	N12	Tubulo-interstitial nephritis, not specified as acute or chronic
N13.2 Hydronephrosis with renal and ureteral calculous obstruction N13.30 Unspecified hydronephrosis N13.39 Other hydronephrosis N13.4 Hydroureter N13.5 Crossing vessel and stricture of ureter without hydronephrosis N13.6 Pyonephrosis N13.70 Vesicoureteral-reflux, unspecified N13.71 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy N13.721 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.722 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.731 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.733 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N15.1 Renal and perinephric abscess N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 b N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N2.6 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N2.7 Calculus of kidney disease N2.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N2.0 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N2.0 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N2.0 Calculus of kidney with calculus N2.1 Calculus of lower urinary tract unspecified N2.8 Other lower urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere N2.9 Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere	N13.0	Hydronephrosis with ureteropelvic junction obstruction
N13.30 Unspecified hydronephrosis N13.4 Hydroureter N13.5 Crossing vessel and stricture of ureter without hydronephrosis N13.4 Pyonephrosis N13.70 Vesicoureteral-reflux, unspecified N13.71 Vesicoureteral-reflux with ureflux nephropathy N13.721 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.722 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.729 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.731 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral N13.733 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N14.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.3 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.3 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.3 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney disease, unspecified N20.1 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus N21.9 Calculus of iower urinary tract, unspecified N22 Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere	N13.1	Hydronephrosis with ureteral stricture, not elsewhere classified
N13.39 Other hydronephrosis N13.4 Hydroureter N13.5 Crossing vessel and stricture of ureter without hydronephrosis N13.6 Pyonephrosis N13.70 Vesicoureteral-reflux, unspecified N13.71 Vesicoureteral-reflux without reflux nephropathy N13.721 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.722 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, bilateral N13.729 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.731 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, bilateral N13.80 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N15.1 Renal and perinephric abscess N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of withere N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus N21.9 Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere N23 Unspecified renal colic	N13.2	Hydronephrosis with renal and ureteral calculous obstruction
N13.4 Hydroureter N13.5 Crossing vessel and stricture of ureter without hydronephrosis N13.6 Pyonephrosis N13.70 Vesicoureteral-reflux, unspecified N13.71 Vesicoureteral-reflux without reflux nephropathy N13.72 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.722 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, bilateral N13.729 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.731 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, bilateral N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N15.1 Renal and perinephric abscess N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of widney N20.1 Calculus of ureter N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus N21.9 Calculus of urinary tract calculus N22 Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere	N13.30	Unspecified hydronephrosis
N13.5 Crossing vessel and stricture of ureter without hydronephrosis N13.6 Pyonephrosis N13.70 Vesicoureteral-reflux, unspecified N13.71 Vesicoureteral-reflux without reflux nephropathy N13.721 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.722 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, bilateral N13.729 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.731 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, bilateral N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N15.1 Renal and perinephric abscess N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of wreter N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract, unspecified N22 Calculus of urinary tract, unspecified N23 Unspecified renal colic	N13.39	Other hydronephrosis
N13.6 Pyonephrosis N13.70 Vesicoureteral-reflux, unspecified N13.71 Vesicoureteral-reflux without reflux nephropathy N13.721 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.722 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, bilateral N13.729 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unipecified N13.731 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unipecified N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unipecified N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, bilateral N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, bilateral N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.0 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.3 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.3 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.3 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of wreter N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus N21.9 Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere N23 Unspecified renal colic	N13.4	Hydroureter
N13.70 Vesicoureteral-reflux, unspecified N13.71 Vesicoureteral-reflux without reflux nephropathy N13.721 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.722 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, bilateral N13.729 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.731 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, bilateral N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N15.1 Renal and perinephric abscess N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of widney N20.1 Calculus of widney N20.2 Calculus of widney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus N21.9 Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere N23 Unspecified renal colic	N13.5	Crossing vessel and stricture of ureter without hydronephrosis
N13.71 Vesicoureteral-reflux without reflux nephropathy N13.721 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.722 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, bilateral N13.729 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.731 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral N13.733 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, bilateral N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N15.1 Renal and perinephric abscess N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of wither N20.2 Calculus of wither N20.2 Calculus of wither N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus N21.9 Calculus of urinary tract, unspecified N22 Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere N23 Unspecified renal colic	N13.6	Pyonephrosis
N13.721 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.722 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, bilateral N13.729 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.731 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, bilateral N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy N15.1 Renal and perinephric abscess N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of wither N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus N21.9 Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere N23 Unspecified renal colic	N13.70	Vesicoureteral-reflux, unspecified
N13.722 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, bilateral N13.729 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.731 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, bilateral N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N15.1 Renal and perinephric abscess N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of kidney N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus N21.9 Calculus of lower urinary tract, unspecified N22 Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere N23 Unspecified renal colic	N13.71	Vesicoureteral-reflux without reflux nephropathy
N13.729 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.731 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, bilateral N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N15.1 Renal and perinephric abscess N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of ureter N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus N21.9 Calculus of urinary tract, unspecified N22 Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere N23 Unspecified renal colic	N13.721	Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral
N13.731 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, bilateral N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N15.1 Renal and perinephric abscess N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of ureter N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus N21.9 Calculus of lower urinary tract, unspecified N22 Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere N23 Unspecified renal colic	N13.722	Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, bilateral
N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, bilateral N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N15.1 Renal and perinephric abscess N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of ureter N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus N21.9 Calculus of urinary tract, unspecified N22 Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere N23 Unspecified renal colic	N13.729	Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified
N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N15.1 Renal and perinephric abscess N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of ureter N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus N22 Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere N23 Unspecified renal colic	N13.731	Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral
N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N15.1 Renal and perinephric abscess N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of ureter N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus N22 Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere N23 Unspecified renal colic	N13.732	Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, bilateral
N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N15.1 Renal and perinephric abscess N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of kidney N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus N21.9 Calculus of lower urinary tract, unspecified N22 Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere N23 Unspecified renal colic	N13.739	Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified
N15.1 Renal and perinephric abscess N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of ureter N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus N21.9 Calculus of lower urinary tract, unspecified N22 Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere N23 Unspecified renal colic	N13.8	Other obstructive and reflux uropathy
N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of ureter N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus N21.9 Calculus of urinary tract, unspecified N22 Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere N23 Unspecified renal colic	N13.9	Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified
N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of ureter N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus N21.9 Calculus of urinary tract, unspecified N22 Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere N23 Unspecified renal colic	N15.1	Renal and perinephric abscess
N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of ureter N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus N21.9 Calculus of urinary tract, unspecified N22 Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere N23 Unspecified renal colic	N18.1	Chronic kidney disease, stage 1
N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of ureter N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus N21.9 Calculus of urinary tract, unspecified N22 Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere N23 Unspecified renal colic	N18.2	Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild)
N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of ureter N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus N21.9 Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere N23 Unspecified renal colic	N18.30	Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified
N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe)  N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5  N18.6 End stage renal disease  N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified  N20.0 Calculus of kidney  N20.1 Calculus of ureter  N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter  N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified  N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus  N21.9 Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere  N23 Unspecified renal colic	N18.31	Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a
N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of ureter N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus N21.9 Calculus of lower urinary tract, unspecified N22 Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere N23 Unspecified renal colic	N18.32	Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b
N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of ureter N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus N21.9 Calculus of lower urinary tract, unspecified N22 Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere N23 Unspecified renal colic	N18.4	Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe)
N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of ureter N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus N21.9 Calculus of lower urinary tract, unspecified N22 Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere N23 Unspecified renal colic	N18.5	Chronic kidney disease, stage 5
N20.0 Calculus of kidney  N20.1 Calculus of ureter  N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter  N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified  N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus  N21.9 Calculus of lower urinary tract, unspecified  N22 Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere  N23 Unspecified renal colic	N18.6	End stage renal disease
N20.1 Calculus of ureter  N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter  N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified  N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus  N21.9 Calculus of lower urinary tract, unspecified  N22 Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere  N23 Unspecified renal colic	N18.9	Chronic kidney disease, unspecified
N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter  N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified  N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus  N21.9 Calculus of lower urinary tract, unspecified  N22 Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere  N23 Unspecified renal colic	N20.0	Calculus of kidney
N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified  N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus  N21.9 Calculus of lower urinary tract, unspecified  N22 Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere  N23 Unspecified renal colic	N20.1	Calculus of ureter
N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus N21.9 Calculus of lower urinary tract, unspecified N22 Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere N23 Unspecified renal colic	N20.2	Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter
N21.9 Calculus of lower urinary tract, unspecified  N22 Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere  N23 Unspecified renal colic	N20.9	Urinary calculus, unspecified
N22 Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere N23 Unspecified renal colic	N21.8	·
N23 Unspecified renal colic	N21.9	Calculus of lower urinary tract, unspecified
<u>'</u>	N22	Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere
N28.0 Ischemia and infarction of kidney	N23	Unspecified renal colic
	N28.0	Ischemia and infarction of kidney

N28.1	Cyst of kidney, acquired
N28.81	Hypertrophy of kidney
N28.82	Megaloureter
N28.83	Nephroptosis
N28.89	Other specified disorders of kidney and ureter
N28.9	Disorder of kidney and ureter, unspecified
N29	Other disorders of kidney and ureter in diseases classified elsewhere
N30.00	Acute cystitis without hematuria
N30.01	Acute cystitis with hematuria
N30.10	Interstitial cystitis (chronic) without hematuria
N30.11	Interstitial cystitis (chronic) with hematuria
N30.20	Other chronic cystitis without hematuria
N30.21	Other chronic cystitis with hematuria
N30.40	Irradiation cystitis without hematuria
N30.41	Irradiation cystitis with hematuria
N30.80	Other cystitis without hematuria
N30.81	Other cystitis with hematuria
N30.90	Cystitis, unspecified without hematuria
N30.91	Cystitis, unspecified with hematuria
N31.0	Uninhibited neuropathic bladder, not elsewhere classified
N31.1	Reflex neuropathic bladder, not elsewhere classified
N31.2	Flaccid neuropathic bladder, not elsewhere classified
N31.8	Other neuromuscular dysfunction of bladder
N31.9	Neuromuscular dysfunction of bladder, unspecified
N32.0	Bladder-neck obstruction
N32.1	Vesicointestinal fistula
N32.2	Vesical fistula, not elsewhere classified
N32.3	Diverticulum of bladder
N32.81	Overactive bladder
N32.89	Other specified disorders of bladder
N32.9	Bladder disorder, unspecified
N33	Bladder disorders in diseases classified elsewhere
N36.44	Muscular disorders of urethra
N36.9	Urethral disorder, unspecified
N39.0	Urinary tract infection, site not specified
N39.3	Stress incontinence (female) (male)
N39.9	Disorder of urinary system, unspecified
N41.0	Acute prostatitis
N41.1	Chronic prostatitis
N41.2	Abscess of prostate
N41.3	Prostatocystitis
N41.4	Granulomatous prostatitis
N41.8	Other inflammatory diseases of prostate

N41.9	Inflammatory disease of prostate, unspecified
N42.0	Calculus of prostate
N42.1	Congestion and hemorrhage of prostate
N42.30	Unspecified dysplasia of prostate
N42.31	Prostatic intraepithelial neoplasia
N42.32	Atypical small acinar proliferation of prostate
N42.39	Other dysplasia of prostate
N42.81	Prostatodynia syndrome
N42.82	Prostatosis syndrome
N42.89	Other specified disorders of prostate
N42.9	Disorder of prostate, unspecified
N43.40	Spermatocele of epididymis, unspecified
N43.41	Spermatocele of epididymis, single
N43.42	Spermatocele of epididymis, multiple
N44.00	Torsion of testis, unspecified
N44.01	Extravaginal torsion of spermatic cord
N44.02	Intravaginal torsion of spermatic cord
N44.03	Torsion of appendix testis
N44.04	Torsion of appendix epididymis
N44.1	Cyst of tunica albuginea testis
N44.2	Benign cyst of testis
N44.8	Other noninflammatory disorders of the testis
N49.0	Inflammatory disorders of seminal vesicle
N49.1	Inflammatory disorders of spermatic cord, tunica vaginalis and vas deferens
N49.2	Inflammatory disorders of scrotum
N49.3	Fournier gangrene
N49.8	Inflammatory disorders of other specified male genital organs
N49.9	Inflammatory disorder of unspecified male genital organ
N50.0	Atrophy of testis
N50.1	Vascular disorders of male genital organs
N50.3	Cyst of epididymis
N50.811	Right testicular pain
N50.812	Left testicular pain
N50.819	Testicular pain, unspecified
N50.82	Scrotal pain
N50.89	Other specified disorders of the male genital organs
N50.9	Disorder of male genital organs, unspecified
N51	Disorders of male genital organs in diseases classified elsewhere
N52.35	Erectile dysfunction following radiation therapy
N52.36	Erectile dysfunction following interstitial seed therapy
N52.37	Erectile dysfunction following prostate ablative therapy
N53.11	Retarded ejaculation
N53.12	Painful ejaculation

N53.13	Anejaculatory orgasm
N53.14	Retrograde ejaculation
N53.19	Other ejaculatory dysfunction
N53.8	Other male sexual dysfunction
N53.9	Unspecified male sexual dysfunction
N70.01	Acute salpingitis
N70.02	Acute oophoritis
N70.03	Acute salpingitis and oophoritis
N70.11	Chronic salpingitis
N70.12	Chronic oophoritis
N70.13	Chronic salpingitis and oophoritis
N70.91	Salpingitis, unspecified
N70.92	Oophoritis, unspecified
N70.93	Salpingitis and oophoritis, unspecified
N71.0	Acute inflammatory disease of uterus
N71.1	Chronic inflammatory disease of uterus
N71.9	Inflammatory disease of uterus, unspecified
N72	Inflammatory disease of cervix uteri
N73.0	Acute parametritis and pelvic cellulitis
N73.1	Chronic parametritis and pelvic cellulitis
N73.2	Unspecified parametritis and pelvic cellulitis
N73.3	Female acute pelvic peritonitis
N73.4	Female chronic pelvic peritonitis
N73.5	Female pelvic peritonitis, unspecified
N73.6	Female pelvic peritoneal adhesions (postinfective)
N73.8	Other specified female pelvic inflammatory diseases
N73.9	Female pelvic inflammatory disease, unspecified
N74	Female pelvic inflammatory disorders in diseases classified elsewhere
N75.0	Cyst of Bartholin's gland
N75.1	Abscess of Bartholin's gland
N75.8	Other diseases of Bartholin's gland
N75.9	Disease of Bartholin's gland, unspecified
N76.0	Acute vaginitis
N76.1	Subacute and chronic vaginitis
N76.2	Acute vulvitis
N76.3	Subacute and chronic vulvitis
N76.4	Abscess of vulva
N76.5	Ulceration of vagina
N76.6	Ulceration of vulva
N76.81	Mucositis (ulcerative) of vagina and vulva
N76.89	Other specified inflammation of vagina and vulva
N77.0	Ulceration of vulva in diseases classified elsewhere
N77.1	Vaginitis, vulvitis and vulvovaginitis in diseases classified elsewhere

N80.00	Endometriosis of the uterus, unspecified
N80.01	Superficial endometriosis of the uterus
N80.02	Deep endometriosis of the uterus
N80.03	Adenomyosis of the uterus
N80.101	Endometriosis of right ovary, unspecified depth
N80.102	Endometriosis of left ovary, unspecified depth
N80.103	Endometriosis of left ovary, unspecified depth
N80.109	Endometriosis of ovary, unspecified side, unspecified depth
N80.111	Superficial endometriosis of right ovary
N80.111	Superficial endometriosis of light ovary
N80.112	Superficial endometriosis of left ovaries
N80.119	Superficial endometriosis of ovary, unspecified ovary
N80.121	Deep endometriosis of right ovary
N80.121	Deep endometriosis of left ovary
N80.123	Deep endometriosis of left ovaries
N80.129	Deep endometriosis of ovary, unspecified ovary
N80.201	Endometriosis of right fallopian tube, unspecified depth
N80.201	Endometriosis of left fallopian tube, unspecified depth
N80.202	Endometriosis of left fallopian tubes, unspecified depth
N80.209	
N80.211	Endometriosis of unspecified fallopian tube, unspecified depth
	Superficial endometriosis of right fallopian tube
N80.212	Superficial endometriosis of left fallopian tube
N80.213	Superficial endometriosis of bilateral fallopian tubes
N80.219	Superficial endometriosis of unspecified fallopian tube
N80.221	Deep endometriosis of right fallopian tube
N80.222	Deep endometriosis of left fallopian tube
N80.223	Deep endometriosis of bilateral fallopian tubes
N80.229	Deep endometriosis of unspecified fallopian tube
N80.30	Endometriosis of pelvic peritoneum, unspecified
N80.311	Superficial endometriosis of the anterior cul-de-sac
N80.312 N80.319	Deep endometriosis of the anterior cul-de-sac
N80.321	Endometriosis of the anterior cul-de-sac, unspecified depth
	Superficial endometriosis of the posterior cul-de-sac
N80.322	Deep endometriosis of the posterior cul-de-sac
N80.329	Endometriosis of the posterior cul-de-sac, unspecified depth
N80.331 N80.332	Superficial endometriosis of the right pelvic sidewall Superficial endometriosis of the left pelvic sidewall
N80.333	Superficial endometriosis of bilateral pelvic sidewall
N80.339	Superficial endometriosis of pelvic sidewall, unspecified side
N80.341	Deep endometriosis of the right pelvic sidewall
N80.342	Deep endometriosis of the left pelvic sidewall
N80.343	Deep endometriosis of the bilateral pelvic sidewall  Deep endometriosis of the pelvic sidewall, unspecified side
N80.349	
N80.351	Endometriosis of the right pelvic sidewall, unspecified depth
N80.352	Endometriosis of the left pelvic sidewall, unspecified depth
N80.353	Endometriosis of bilateral pelvic sidewall, unspecified depth
N80.359	Endometriosis of pelvic sidewall, unspecified side, unspecified depth
N80.361	Superficial endometriosis of the left polyic brim
N80.362	Superficial endometriosis of the left pelvic brim
N80.363	Superficial endometriosis of bilateral pelvic brim
N80.369	Superficial endometriosis of the pelvic brim, unspecified side
N80.371	Deep endometriosis of the right pelvic brim
N80.372	Deep endometriosis of the left pelvic brim

NOO 070	
N80.373	Deep endometriosis of bilateral pelvic brim
N80.379	Deep endometriosis of the pelvic brim, unspecified side
N80.381	Endometriosis of the right pelvic brim, unspecified depth
N80.382	Endometriosis of the left pelvic brim, unspecified depth
N80.383	Endometriosis of bilateral pelvic brim, unspecified depth
N80.389	Endometriosis of the pelvic brim, unspecified side, unspecified depth
N80.391	Superficial endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites
N80.392	Deep endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites
N80.399	Endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites, unspecified depth
N80.3A1	Superficial endometriosis of the right uterosacral ligament
N80.3A2	Superficial endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament
N80.3A3	Superficial endometriosis of the bilateral uterosacral ligament(s)
N80.3A9	Superficial endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified side
N80.3B1	Deep endometriosis of the right uterosacral ligament
N80.3B2	Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament
N80.3B3	Deep endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s)
N80.3B9	Deep endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified side
N80.3C1	Endometriosis of the right uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth
N80.3C2	Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth
N80.3C3	Endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth
N80.3C9	Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified side, unspecified depth
N80.40	Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified involvement of vagina
N80.41	Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified involvement of vagina
N80.42	Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum with involvement of vagina
N80.50	Endometriosis of intestine, unspecified
N80.511	Superficial endometriosis of the rectum
N80.511	Deep endometriosis of the rectum
N80.512	Endometriosis of the rectum, unspecified depth
N80.521	Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon
N80.522	Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon
N80.529	Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon, unspecified depth
N80.531	Superficial endometriosis of the cecum
N80.532	Deep endometriosis of the cecum
N80.539 N80.541	Endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depth
	Superficial endometriosis of the appendix
N80.542	Deep endometriosis of the appendix
N80.549	Endometriosis of the appendix, unspecified depth
N80.551	Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon
N80.552	Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colon
N80.559	Endometriosis of other parts of the colon, unspecified depth
N80.561	Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine
N80.562	Deep endometriosis of the small intestine
N80.569	Endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depth
N80.A0	Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depth
N80.A1	Superficial endometriosis of bladder
N80.A2	Deep endometriosis of bladder
N80.A41	Superficial endometriosis of right ureter
N80.A42	Superficial endometriosis of left ureter
N80.A43	Superficial endometriosis of bilateral ureters
N80.A49	Superficial endometriosis of unspecified ureter
N80.A51	Deep endometriosis of right ureter
N80.A52	Deep endometriosis of left ureter
N80.A53	Deep endometriosis of bilateral ureters

N80.A59	Deep endometriosis of unspecified ureter
N80.A61	Endometriosis of right ureter, unspecified depth
N80.A62	Endometriosis of left ureter, unspecified depth
N80.A63	Endometriosis of bilateral ureters, unspecified depth
N80.A69	Endometriosis of unspecified ureter, unspecified depth
N80.B1	Endometriosis of pleura
N80.B2	Endometriosis of lung
N80.B31	Superficial endometriosis of diaphragm
N80.B32	Deep endometriosis of diaphragm
N80.B39	Endometriosis of diaphragm, unspecified depth
N80.B4	Endometriosis of the pericardial space
N80.B5	Endometriosis of the mediastinal space
N80.B6	Endometriosis of cardiothoracic space
N80.C0	Endometriosis of the abdomen, unspecified
N80.C10	Endometriosis of the anterior abdominal wall, subcutaneous tissue
N80.C11	Endometriosis of the anterior abdominal wall, fascia and muscular layers
N80.C19	Endometriosis of the anterior abdominal wall, unspecified depth
N80.C2	Endometriosis of the umbilicus
N80.C3	Endometriosis of the inguinal canal
N80.C4	Endometriosis of extra-pelvic abdominal peritoneum
N80.C9 N80.D0	Endometriosis of other site of abdomen
N80.D0	Endometriosis of the pelvic nerves, unspecified  Endometriosis of the sacral splanchnic nerves
N80.D1	Endometriosis of the sacral nerve roots
N80.D2	Endometriosis of the obturator nerve
N80.D4	Endometriosis of the obtained fielde
N80.D5	Endometriosis of the scialic herve
N80.D6	Endometriosis of the femoral nerve
N80.D9	Endometriosis of other pelvic nerve
N80.6	Endometriosis in cutaneous scar
N80.8	Other endometriosis
N80.9	Endometriosis, unspecified
N81.0	Urethrocele
N81.10	Cystocele, unspecified
N81.11	Cystocele, midline
N81.12	Cystocele, lateral
N81.2	Incomplete uterovaginal prolapse
N81.3	Complete uterovaginal prolapse
N81.4	Uterovaginal prolapse, unspecified
N81.5	Vaginal enterocele
N81.6	Rectocele
	Perineocele
N81.81	
N81.82	Incompetence or weakening of pubocervical tissue
N81.83	Incompetence or weakening of rectovaginal tissue
N81.84	Pelvic muscle wasting
N81.85	Cervical stump prolapse
N81.89	Other female genital prolapse
N81.9	Female genital prolapse, unspecified
N82.0	Vesicovaginal fistula

N82.1	Other female urinary-genital tract fistulae
N82.2	Fistula of vagina to small intestine
N82.3	Fistula of vagina to large intestine
N82.4	Other female intestinal-genital tract fistulae
N82.5	Female genital tract-skin fistulae
N82.8	Other female genital tract fistulae
N82.9	Female genital tract fistula, unspecified
N83.00	Follicular cyst of ovary, unspecified side
N83.01	Follicular cyst of right ovary
N83.02	Follicular cyst of left ovary
N83.10	Corpus luteum cyst of ovary, unspecified side
N83.11	Corpus luteum cyst of right ovary
N83.12	Corpus luteum cyst of left ovary
N83.201	Unspecified ovarian cyst, right side
N83.202	Unspecified ovarian cyst, left side
N83.209	Unspecified ovarian cyst, unspecified side
N83.291	Other ovarian cyst, right side
N83.292	Other ovarian cyst, left side
N83.299	Other ovarian cyst, unspecified side
N83.311	Acquired atrophy of right ovary
N83.312	Acquired atrophy of left ovary
N83.319	Acquired atrophy of ovary, unspecified side
N83.321	Acquired atrophy of right fallopian tube
N83.322	Acquired atrophy of left fallopian tube
N83.329	Acquired atrophy of fallopian tube, unspecified side
N83.331	Acquired atrophy of right ovary and fallopian tube
N83.332	Acquired atrophy of left ovary and fallopian tube
N83.339	Acquired atrophy of ovary and fallopian tube, unspecified side
N83.40	Prolapse and hernia of ovary and fallopian tube, unspecified side
N83.41	Prolapse and hernia of right ovary and fallopian tube
N83.42	Prolapse and hernia of left ovary and fallopian tube
N83.511	Torsion of right ovary and ovarian pedicle
N83.512	Torsion of left ovary and ovarian pedicle
N83.519	Torsion of ovary and ovarian pedicle, unspecified side
N83.521	Torsion of right fallopian tube
N83.522	Torsion of left fallopian tube
N83.529	Torsion of fallopian tube, unspecified side
N83.53	Torsion of ovary, ovarian pedicle and fallopian tube
N83.6	Hematosalpinx
N83.7	Hematoma of broad ligament
N83.8	Other noninflammatory disorders of ovary, fallopian tube and broad ligament
N83.9	Noninflammatory disorder of ovary, fallopian tube and broad ligament, unspecified
N84.0	Polyp of corpus uteri

N84.1	Polyp of cervix uteri
N84.2	Polyp of vagina
N84.3	Polyp of vulva
N84.8	Polyp of other parts of female genital tract
N84.9	Polyp of female genital tract, unspecified
N85.00	Endometrial hyperplasia, unspecified
N85.01	Benign endometrial hyperplasia
N85.02	Endometrial intraepithelial neoplasia [EIN]
N85.2	Hypertrophy of uterus
N85.3	Subinvolution of uterus
N85.4	Malposition of uterus
N85.5	Inversion of uterus
N85.6	Intrauterine synechiae
N85.7	Hematometra
N85.8	Other specified noninflammatory disorders of uterus
N85.A	Isthmocele
N85.9	Noninflammatory disorder of uterus, unspecified
N86	Erosion and ectropion of cervix uteri
N87.0	Mild cervical dysplasia
N87.1	Moderate cervical dysplasia
N87.9	Dysplasia of cervix uteri, unspecified
N88.0	Leukoplakia of cervix uteri
N88.1	Old laceration of cervix uteri
N88.2	Stricture and stenosis of cervix uteri
N88.3	Incompetence of cervix uteri
N88.4	Hypertrophic elongation of cervix uteri
N88.8	Other specified noninflammatory disorders of cervix uteri
N88.9	Noninflammatory disorder of cervix uteri, unspecified
N89.0	Mild vaginal dysplasia
N89.1	Moderate vaginal dysplasia
N89.3	Dysplasia of vagina, unspecified
N89.4	Leukoplakia of vagina
N89.5	Stricture and atresia of vagina
N89.6	Tight hymenal ring
N89.7	Hematocolpos
N89.8	Other specified noninflammatory disorders of vagina
N89.9	Noninflammatory disorder of vagina, unspecified
N90.0	Mild vulvar dysplasia
N90.1	Moderate vulvar dysplasia
N90.3	Dysplasia of vulva, unspecified
N90.4	Leukoplakia of vulva
N90.5	Atrophy of vulva
N90.60	Unspecified hypertrophy of vulva

N90.61	Childhood asymmetric labium majus enlargement (CALME)
N90.69	Other specified hypertrophy of vulva
N90.7	Vulvar cyst
N90.810	Female genital mutilation status, unspecified
N90.811	Female genital mutilation Type I status
N90.812	Female genital mutilation Type II status
N90.813	Female genital mutilation Type III status
N90.818	Other female genital mutilation status
N90.89	Other specified noninflammatory disorders of vulva and perineum
N90.9	Noninflammatory disorder of vulva and perineum, unspecified
N91.0	Primary amenorrhea
N91.1	Secondary amenorrhea
N91.2	Amenorrhea, unspecified
N91.3	Primary oligomenorrhea
N91.4	Secondary oligomenorrhea
N91.5	Oligomenorrhea, unspecified
N92.0	Excessive and frequent menstruation with regular cycle
N92.1	Excessive and frequent menstruation with irregular cycle
N92.2	Excessive menstruation at puberty
N92.3	Ovulation bleeding
N92.4	Excessive bleeding in the premenopausal period
N92.5	Other specified irregular menstruation
N92.6	Irregular menstruation, unspecified
N93.0	Postcoital and contact bleeding
N93.1	Pre-pubertal vaginal bleeding
N93.8	Other specified abnormal uterine and vaginal bleeding
N93.9	Abnormal uterine and vaginal bleeding, unspecified
N94.0	Mittelschmerz
N94.10	Unspecified dyspareunia
N94.11	Superficial (introital) dyspareunia
N94.12	Deep dyspareunia
N94.19	Other specified dyspareunia
N94.2	Vaginismus
N94.3	Premenstrual tension syndrome
N94.4	Primary dysmenorrhea
N94.5	Secondary dysmenorrhea
N94.6	Dysmenorrhea, unspecified
N94.810	Vulvar vestibulitis
N94.818	Other vulvodynia
N94.819	Vulvodynia, unspecified
N94.89	Other specified conditions associated with female genital organs and menstrual cycle
	i de la companya de
N94.9	Unspecified condition associated with female genital organs and menstrual cycle

N95.2Postmenopausal atrophic vaginitisN95.8Other specified menopausal and perimenopausal disordersN95.9Unspecified menopausal and perimenopausal disorderN96Recurrent pregnancy lossN98.1Hyperstimulation of ovariesN99.2Postprocedural adhesions of vaginaN99.3Prolapse of vaginal vault after hysterectomyN99.4Postprocedural pelvic peritoneal adhesionsN99.510Cystostomy hemorrhage
N95.9 Unspecified menopausal and perimenopausal disorder  N96 Recurrent pregnancy loss  N98.1 Hyperstimulation of ovaries  N99.2 Postprocedural adhesions of vagina  N99.3 Prolapse of vaginal vault after hysterectomy  N99.4 Postprocedural pelvic peritoneal adhesions  N99.510 Cystostomy hemorrhage
N96 Recurrent pregnancy loss N98.1 Hyperstimulation of ovaries N99.2 Postprocedural adhesions of vagina N99.3 Prolapse of vaginal vault after hysterectomy N99.4 Postprocedural pelvic peritoneal adhesions N99.510 Cystostomy hemorrhage
N98.1 Hyperstimulation of ovaries  N99.2 Postprocedural adhesions of vagina  N99.3 Prolapse of vaginal vault after hysterectomy  N99.4 Postprocedural pelvic peritoneal adhesions  N99.510 Cystostomy hemorrhage
N99.2 Postprocedural adhesions of vagina  N99.3 Prolapse of vaginal vault after hysterectomy  N99.4 Postprocedural pelvic peritoneal adhesions  N99.510 Cystostomy hemorrhage
N99.3 Prolapse of vaginal vault after hysterectomy  N99.4 Postprocedural pelvic peritoneal adhesions  N99.510 Cystostomy hemorrhage
N99.4 Postprocedural pelvic peritoneal adhesions N99.510 Cystostomy hemorrhage
N99.510 Cystostomy hemorrhage
, , ,
N99.511 Cystostomy infection
N99.512 Cystostomy malfunction
N99.518 Other cystostomy complication
N99.83 Residual ovary syndrome
O08.7 Other venous complications following an ectopic and molar pregnancy
O08.81 Cardiac arrest following an ectopic and molar pregnancy
O08.83 Urinary tract infection following an ectopic and molar pregnancy
O08.89 Other complications following an ectopic and molar pregnancy
O23.00 Infections of kidney in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O23.10 Infections of bladder in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O23.20 Infections of urethra in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O23.30 Infections of other parts of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O23.40 Unspecified infection of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O23.519 Infections of cervix in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O23.529 Salpingo-oophoritis in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O23.599 Infection of other part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O23.90 Unspecified genitourinary tract infection in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O86.00 Infection of obstetric surgical wound, unspecified
O86.01 Infection of obstetric surgical wound, superficial incisional site
O86.02 Infection of obstetric surgical wound, deep incisional site
O86.03 Infection of obstetric surgical wound, organ and space site
O86.09 Infection of obstetric surgical wound, other surgical site
O86.4 Pyrexia of unknown origin following delivery
O86.89 Other specified puerperal infections
O90.0 Disruption of cesarean delivery wound
O90.1 Disruption of perineal obstetric wound
O90.2 Hematoma of obstetric wound
O90.3 Peripartum cardiomyopathy
O90.89 Other complications of the puerperium, not elsewhere classified
O90.9 Complication of the puerperium, unspecified
O99.411 Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, first trimester
O99.412 Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, second trimester
O99.413 Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, third trimester

O99.42 Diseases of the circulatory system complicating childbirth O99.43 Diseases of the circulatory system complicating the puerperium Q25.40 Congenital malformation of aorta unspecified Q25.41 Absence and aplasia of aorta Q25.42 Hypoplasia of aorta Q25.43 Congenital aneurysm of aorta Q25.44 Congenital dilation of aorta Q25.45 Double aortic arch Q25.46 Tortuous aortic arch Q25.47 Right aortic arch Q25.48 Anomalous origin of subclavian artery	
Q25.40 Congenital malformation of aorta unspecified Q25.41 Absence and aplasia of aorta Q25.42 Hypoplasia of aorta Q25.43 Congenital aneurysm of aorta Q25.44 Congenital dilation of aorta Q25.45 Double aortic arch Q25.46 Tortuous aortic arch Q25.47 Right aortic arch	
Q25.41 Absence and aplasia of aorta Q25.42 Hypoplasia of aorta Q25.43 Congenital aneurysm of aorta Q25.44 Congenital dilation of aorta Q25.45 Double aortic arch Q25.46 Tortuous aortic arch Q25.47 Right aortic arch	
Q25.42 Hypoplasia of aorta Q25.43 Congenital aneurysm of aorta Q25.44 Congenital dilation of aorta Q25.45 Double aortic arch Q25.46 Tortuous aortic arch Q25.47 Right aortic arch	
Q25.43 Congenital aneurysm of aorta Q25.44 Congenital dilation of aorta Q25.45 Double aortic arch Q25.46 Tortuous aortic arch Q25.47 Right aortic arch	
Q25.44 Congenital dilation of aorta  Q25.45 Double aortic arch  Q25.46 Tortuous aortic arch  Q25.47 Right aortic arch	
Q25.45 Double aortic arch Q25.46 Tortuous aortic arch Q25.47 Right aortic arch	
Q25.46 Tortuous aortic arch Q25.47 Right aortic arch	
Q25.47 Right aortic arch	
Q25.48 Anomalous origin of subclavian artery	
Q25.49 Other congenital malformations of aorta	
Q25.8 Other congenital malformations of other great arteries	
Q25.9 Congenital malformation of great arteries, unspecified	
Q26.5 Anomalous portal venous connection	
Q26.6 Portal vein-hepatic artery fistula	
Q27.33 Arteriovenous malformation of digestive system vessel	
Q27.39 Arteriovenous malformation, other site	
Q27.8 Other specified congenital malformations of peripheral vascular syst	tem
Q27.9 Congenital malformation of peripheral vascular system, unspecified	
Q39.5 Congenital dilatation of esophagus	
Q40.0 Congenital hypertrophic pyloric stenosis	
Q40.1 Congenital hiatus hernia	
Q40.2 Other specified congenital malformations of stomach	
Q40.3 Congenital malformation of stomach, unspecified	
Q40.8 Other specified congenital malformations of upper alimentary tract	
Q40.9 Congenital malformation of upper alimentary tract, unspecified	
Q41.0 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of duodenum	
Q41.1 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of jejunum	
Q41.2 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of ileum	
Q41.8 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other specified parts of	small intestine
Q41.9 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of small intestine, part uns	specified
Q42.0 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum with fistula	
Q42.1 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum without fistula	
Q42.2 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus with fistula	
Q42.3 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus without fistula	
Q42.8 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other parts of large inte	estine
Q42.9 Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of large intestine, part uns	specified
Q43.3 Congenital malformations of intestinal fixation	
Q43.4 Duplication of intestine	
Q43.5 Ectopic anus	
Q43.6 Congenital fistula of rectum and anus	

Q43.7	Persistent cloaca
Q43.8	Other specified congenital malformations of intestine
Q43.9	Congenital malformation of intestine, unspecified
Q44.0	Agenesis, aplasia and hypoplasia of gallbladder
Q44.1	Other congenital malformations of gallbladder
Q44.2	Atresia of bile ducts
Q44.3	Congenital stenosis and stricture of bile ducts
Q44.4	Choledochal cyst
Q44.5	Other congenital malformations of bile ducts
Q44.6	Cystic disease of liver
Q44.70	Other congenital malformation of liver, unspecified
Q44.71	Alagille syndrome
Q44.79	Other congenital malformations of liver
Q45.0	Agenesis, aplasia and hypoplasia of pancreas
Q45.1	Annular pancreas
Q45.2	Congenital pancreatic cyst
Q45.3	Other congenital malformations of pancreas and pancreatic duct
Q45.8	Other specified congenital malformations of digestive system
Q45.9	Congenital malformation of digestive system, unspecified
Q51.0	Agenesis and Aplasia Of Uterus
Q51.10	Doubling of uterus with doubling of cervix and vagina without obstruction
Q51.11	Doubling of uterus with doubling of cervix and vagina with obstruction
Q51.20	Other doubling of uterus, unspecified
Q51.21	Other complete doubling of uterus
Q51.22	Other partial doubling of uterus
Q51.28	Other doubling of uterus, other specified
Q51.3	Bicornate Uterus
Q51.4	Unicornate Uterus
Q51.5	Agenesis and aplasia of cervix
Q51.6	Embryonic cyst of cervix
Q51.7	Congenital fistulae between uterus and digestive and urinary tracts
Q51.810	Arcuate Uterus
Q51.811	Hypoplasia Of Uterus
Q51.818	Other Congenital Malformations of Uterus
Q51.820	Cervical duplication
Q51.821	Hypoplasia of cervix
Q51.828	Other congenital malformations of cervix
Q51.9	Congenital malformation of uterus and cervix, unspecified
Q52.120	Longitudinal vaginal septum, nonobstructing
Q52.121	Longitudinal vaginal septum, obstructing, right side
Q52.122	Longitudinal vaginal septum, obstructing, left side
Q52.123	The state of the s
	Longitudinal vaginal septum, microperforate, right side

Q52.129	Other and unspecified longitudinal vaginal septum
Q60.0	Renal agenesis, unilateral
Q60.1	Renal agenesis, bilateral
Q60.2	Renal agenesis, unspecified
Q60.3	Renal hypoplasia, unilateral
Q60.4	Renal hypoplasia, bilateral
Q60.5	Renal hypoplasia, unspecified
Q60.6	Potter's syndrome
Q61.00	Congenital renal cyst, unspecified
Q61.01	Congenital single renal cyst
Q61.02	Congenital multiple renal cysts
Q61.11	Cystic dilatation of collecting ducts
Q61.19	Other polycystic kidney, infantile type
Q61.2	Polycystic kidney, adult type
Q61.3	Polycystic kidney, unspecified
Q61.4	Renal dysplasia
Q61.5	Medullary cystic kidney
Q61.8	Other cystic kidney diseases
Q61.9	Cystic kidney disease, unspecified
Q62.0	Congenital hydronephrosis
Q62.10	Congenital occlusion of ureter, unspecified
Q62.11	Congenital occlusion of ureteropelvic junction
Q62.12	Congenital occlusion of ureterovesical orifice
Q62.2	Congenital megaureter
Q62.31	Congenital ureterocele, orthotopic
Q62.32	Cecoureterocele
Q62.39	Other obstructive defects of renal pelvis and ureter
Q62.4	Agenesis of ureter
Q62.5	Duplication of ureter
Q62.60	Malposition of ureter, unspecified
Q62.61	Deviation of ureter
Q62.62	Displacement of ureter
Q62.63	Anomalous implantation of ureter
Q62.69	Other malposition of ureter
Q62.7	Congenital vesico-uretero-renal reflux
Q62.8	Other congenital malformations of ureter
Q63.0	Accessory kidney
Q63.1	Lobulated, fused and horseshoe kidney
Q63.2	Ectopic kidney
Q63.3	Hyperplastic and giant kidney
Q63.8	Other specified congenital malformations of kidney
Q63.9	Congenital malformation of kidney, unspecified
Q64.0	Epispadias

Q64.10	Exstrophy of urinary bladder, unspecified
Q64.11	Supravesical fissure of urinary bladder
Q64.12	Cloacal extrophy of urinary bladder
Q64.19	Other exstrophy of urinary bladder
Q64.2	Congenital posterior urethral valves
Q64.31	Congenital bladder neck obstruction
Q64.32	Congenital stricture of urethra
Q64.33	Congenital stricture of urinary meatus
Q64.39	Other atresia and stenosis of urethra and bladder neck
Q64.4	Malformation of urachus
Q64.5	Congenital absence of bladder and urethra
Q64.6	Congenital diverticulum of bladder
Q64.70	Unspecified congenital malformation of bladder and urethra
Q64.71	Congenital prolapse of urethra
Q64.72	Congenital prolapse of urinary meatus
Q64.73	Congenital urethrorectal fistula
Q64.74	Double urethra
Q64.75	Double urinary meatus
Q64.79	Other congenital malformations of bladder and urethra
Q64.8	Other specified congenital malformations of urinary system
Q64.9	Congenital malformation of urinary system, unspecified
Q65.00	Congenital dislocation of unspecified hip, unilateral
Q65.01	Congenital dislocation of right hip, unilateral
Q65.02	Congenital dislocation of left hip, unilateral
Q65.1	Congenital dislocation of hip, bilateral
Q65.2	Congenital dislocation of hip, unspecified
Q65.30	Congenital partial dislocation of unspecified hip, unilateral
Q65.31	Congenital partial dislocation of right hip, unilateral
Q65.32	Congenital partial dislocation of left hip, unilateral
Q65.4	Congenital partial dislocation of hip, bilateral
Q65.5	Congenital partial dislocation of hip, unspecified
Q65.6	Congenital unstable hip
Q65.89	Other specified congenital deformities of hip
Q65.9	Congenital deformity of hip, unspecified
Q79.2	Exomphalos
Q79.3	Gastroschisis
Q79.4	Prune belly syndrome
Q79.51	Congenital hernia of bladder
Q79.59	Other congenital malformations of abdominal wall
Q85.00	Neurofibromatosis, unspecified
Q85.01	Neurofibromatosis, type 1
Q85.02	Neurofibromatosis, type 2
Q85.1	Tuberous sclerosis

Q85.81	PTEN tumor syndrome
Q85.82	Other Cowden syndrome
Q85.83	Von Hippel-Lindau syndrome
Q85.89	Other phakomatoses, not elsewhere classified
Q85.9	Phakomatosis, unspecified
Q87.3	Congenital malformation syndromes involving early overgrowth
Q89.01	Asplenia (congenital)
Q89.09	Congenital malformations of spleen
Q89.1	Congenital malformations of adrenal gland
R10.0	Acute abdomen
R10.10	Upper abdominal pain, unspecified
R10.11	Right upper quadrant pain
R10.12	Left upper quadrant pain
R10.13	Epigastric pain
R10.2	Pelvic and perineal pain
R10.30	Lower abdominal pain, unspecified
R10.31	Right lower quadrant pain
R10.32	Left lower quadrant pain
R10.33	Periumbilical pain
R10.811	Right upper quadrant abdominal tenderness
R10.812	Left upper quadrant abdominal tenderness
R10.813	Right lower quadrant abdominal tenderness
R10.814	Left lower quadrant abdominal tenderness
R10.815	Periumbilic abdominal tenderness
R10.816	Epigastric abdominal tenderness
R10.817	Generalized abdominal tenderness
R10.819	Abdominal tenderness, unspecified site
R10.821	Right upper quadrant rebound abdominal tenderness
R10.822	Left upper quadrant rebound abdominal tenderness
R10.823	Right lower quadrant rebound abdominal tenderness
R10.824	Left lower quadrant rebound abdominal tenderness
R10.825	Periumbilic rebound abdominal tenderness
R10.826	Epigastric rebound abdominal tenderness
R10.827	Generalized rebound abdominal tenderness
R10.829	Rebound abdominal tenderness, unspecified site
R10.84	Generalized abdominal pain
R10.9	Unspecified abdominal pain
R11.0	Nausea
R11.10	Vomiting, unspecified
R11.11	Vomiting without nausea
R11.12	Projectile vomiting
R11.15	Cyclical vomiting syndrome unrelated to migraine
R11.2	Nausea with vomiting, unspecified
R12	Heartburn
L	ı

R13.10 Dysphagia, unspecified R13.11 Dysphagia, oral phase R13.12 Dysphagia, popharyngeal phase R13.13 Dysphagia, pharyngeal phase R13.14 Dysphagia, pharyngeas phase R13.19 Other dysphagia R14.0 Abdominal distension (gaseous) R14.1 Gas pain R14.2 Eruclation R14.2 Eruclation R15.0 Incomplete defecation R15.1 Fecal smearing R15.2 Fecal urgency R15.9 Full incontinence of feces R16.1 Splenomegaly, not elsewhere classified R18.0 Malignant ascites R18.10 Other ascites R19.00 Intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.01 Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.02 Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.10 Absent bowel sounds R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds R19.13 Other fecal abnormalities R19.14 Change in bowel habit R19.15 Other specified R19.8 Other specified R19.8 Other specified R19.8 Other specified R19.1 Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria R31.1 Benign essential microscopic hematuria R31.2 Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria R31.3 Hematuria, unspecified R39.19 Hematuria, unspecified R39.19 Need to immediately re-void	R13.0	Aphagia
R13.12 Dysphagia, oropharyngeal phase R13.13 Dysphagia, pharyngeal phase R13.14 Dysphagia, pharyngeal phase R13.19 Other dysphagia R14.0 Abdominal distension (gaseous) R14.1 Gas pain R14.2 Eructation R14.3 Flatulence R15.0 Incomplete defecation R15.1 Fecal smearing R15.2 Fecal urgency R15.9 Full incontinence of feces R16.1 Splenomegaly, not elsewhere classified R18.0 Malignant ascites R18.0 Other ascites R19.00 Intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.01 Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.02 Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds R19.13 Other abnormal bowel sounds R19.14 Change in bowel habit R19.5 Other fecal abnormalities R19.7 Diarrhea, unspecified R19.8 Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen R30.1 Vesical tenesmus R31.1 Benign essential microscopic hematuria R31.2 Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria R31.2 Hematuspermia	R13.10	Dysphagia, unspecified
R13.13 Dysphagia, pharyngeal phase R13.14 Dysphagia, pharyngesophageal phase R13.19 Other dysphagia R14.0 Abdominal distension (gaseous) R14.1 Gas pain R14.2 Eructation R14.3 Flatulence R15.0 Incomplete defecation R15.1 Fecal smearing R15.2 Fecal urgency R15.9 Full incontinence of feces R16.1 Splenomegaly, not elsewhere classified R18.0 Malignant ascites R18.1 Other ascites R19.00 Intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.01 Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.02 Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds R19.13 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.14 Other fecal abnormal bowel sounds R19.15 Other abnormal bowel sounds R19.16 Change in bowel habit R19.17 Diarrhea, unspecified R19.18 Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen R19.10 Gross hematuria R19.11 Benign essential microscopic hematuria R31.1 Benign essential microscopic hematuria R31.2 Other microscopic hematuria R31.2 Hematospermia	R13.11	Dysphagia, oral phase
R13.14 Dysphagia, pharyngoesophageal phase R13.19 Other dysphagia R14.0 Abdominal distension (gaseous) R14.1 Gas pain R14.2 Eructation R14.3 Flatulence R15.0 Incomplete defecation R15.1 Fecal smearing R15.2 Fecal urgency R15.9 Full incontinence of feces R16.1 Splenomegaly, not elsewhere classified R18.0 Malignant ascites R18.0 Intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump, unspecified site R19.00 Intra-abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.01 Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.02 Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds R19.15 Other abnormal bowel sounds R19.15 Other abnormal bowel sounds R19.16 Change in bowel habit R19.17 Diarrhea, unspecified R19.18 Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen R30.1 Vesical tenesmus R31.1 Benign essential microscopic hematuria R31.21 Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria R31.29 Other microscopic hematuria R31.3 Hematuria, unspecified	R13.12	Dysphagia, oropharyngeal phase
R13.19 Other dysphagia R14.0 Abdominal distension (gaseous) R14.1 Gas pain R14.2 Eructation R14.3 Flatulence R15.0 Incomplete defecation R15.1 Fecal smearing R15.2 Fecal urgency R15.9 Full incontinence of feces R16.1 Splenomegaly, not elsewhere classified R18.0 Malignant ascites R18.8 Other ascites R18.9 Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.01 Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.02 Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds R19.15 Other abnormal bowel sounds R19.16 Change in bowel habit R19.17 Diarrhea, unspecified R19.18 Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen R30.1 Vesical tenesmus R31.1 Benign essential microscopic hematuria R31.2 Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria R31.29 Other microscopic hematuria R31.3 Hematuria, unspecified R36.1 Hematospermia	R13.13	Dysphagia, pharyngeal phase
R14.0 Abdominal distension (gaseous) R14.1 Gas pain R14.2 Eructation R14.3 Flatulence R15.0 Incomplete defecation R15.1 Fecal smearing R15.2 Fecal urgency R15.9 Full incontinence of feces R16.1 Splenomegaly, not elsewhere classified R18.0 Malignant ascites R18.8 Other ascites R19.00 Intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump, unspecified site R19.01 Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.02 Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds R19.12 Visible peristalsis R19.4 Change in bowel habit R19.5 Other abnormal bowel sounds R19.1 Change in bowel habit R19.5 Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen R19.8 Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen R30.1 Vesical tenesmus R31.1 Benign essential microscopic hematuria R31.21 Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria R31.9 Hematuria, unspecified R36.1 Hematospermia	R13.14	Dysphagia, pharyngoesophageal phase
R14.1 Gas pain R14.2 Eructation R14.3 Flatulence R15.0 Incomplete defecation R15.1 Fecal smearing R15.2 Fecal urgency R15.9 Full incontinence of feces R16.1 Splenomegaly, not elsewhere classified R18.0 Malignant ascites R18.1 Other ascites R19.00 Intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump, unspecified site R19.01 Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.02 Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds R19.15 Other abnormal bowel sounds R19.2 Visible peristalsis R19.4 Change in bowel habit R19.5 Other fecal abnormalities R19.7 Diarrhea, unspecified R19.8 Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen R30.1 Vesical tenesmus R31.0 Gross hematuria R31.1 Benign essential microscopic hematuria R31.2 Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria R31.3 Hematuria, unspecified R36.1 Hematospermia	R13.19	Other dysphagia
R14.2 Eruciation R14.3 Flatulence R15.0 Incomplete defecation R15.1 Fecal smearing R15.2 Fecal urgency R15.9 Full incontinence of feces R16.1 Splenomegaly, not elsewhere classified R18.0 Malignant ascites R18.8 Other ascites R19.00 Intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump, unspecified site R19.01 Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.02 Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds R19.15 Other abnormal bowel sounds R19.1 Change in bowel habit R19.5 Other fecal abnormalities R19.6 Johanne Sperified R19.8 Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen R30.1 Vesical tenesmus R31.0 Gross hematuria R31.1 Benign essential microscopic hematuria R31.2 Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria R31.3 Hematusia, unspecified R36.1 Hematospermia	R14.0	Abdominal distension (gaseous)
R14.3 Flatulence R15.0 Incomplete defecation R15.1 Fecal smearing R15.2 Fecal urgency R15.9 Full incontinence of feces R16.1 Splenomegaly, not elsewhere classified R18.0 Malignant ascites R18.8 Other ascites R19.00 Intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump, unspecified site R19.01 Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.02 Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds R19.15 Other abnormal bowel sounds R19.15 Other abnormal bowel sounds R19.1 Change in bowel habit R19.3 Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen R30.1 Vesical tenesmus R31.0 Gross hematuria R31.1 Benign essential microscopic hematuria R31.2 Hematuria, unspecified R31.9 Hematuria, unspecified R31.9 Hematuria, unspecified	R14.1	Gas pain
R15.0 Incomplete defecation R15.1 Fecal smearing R15.2 Fecal urgency R15.9 Full incontinence of feces R16.1 Splenomegaly, not elsewhere classified R18.0 Malignant ascites R18.8 Other ascites R19.00 Intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump, unspecified site R19.01 Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.02 Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds R19.15 Other abnormal bowel sounds R19.15 Other abnormal bowel sounds R19.2 Visible peristalsis R19.4 Change in bowel habit R19.5 Other fecal abnormalities R19.7 Diarrhea, unspecified R19.8 Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen R30.1 Vesical tenesmus R31.0 Gross hematuria R31.1 Benign essential microscopic hematuria R31.2 Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria R31.3 Hematuria, unspecified R31.9 Hematuria, unspecified	R14.2	Eructation
R15.1 Fecal smearing R15.2 Fecal urgency R15.9 Full incontinence of feces R16.1 Splenomegaly, not elsewhere classified R18.0 Malignant ascites R19.00 Intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump, unspecified site R19.01 Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.02 Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.10 Absent bowel sounds R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds R19.15 Other abnormal bowel sounds R19.16 Change in bowel habit R19.5 Other fecal abnormalities R19.7 Diarrhea, unspecified R19.8 Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen R30.1 Vesical tenesmus R31.0 Gross hematuria R31.1 Benign essential microscopic hematuria R31.2 Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria R31.3 Hematuria, unspecified R31.9 Hematuria, unspecified R31.9 Hematuria, unspecified	R14.3	Flatulence
R15.2 Fecal urgency R15.9 Full incontinence of feces R16.1 Splenomegaly, not elsewhere classified R18.0 Malignant ascites Other ascites R19.00 Intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump, unspecified site R19.01 Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.02 Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds R19.15 Other abnormal bowel sounds R19.2 Visible peristalsis R19.4 Change in bowel habit R19.5 Other fecal abnormalities R19.7 Diarrhea, unspecified R19.8 Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen Vesical tenesmus R31.0 Gross hematuria R31.1 Benign essential microscopic hematuria R31.21 Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria R31.3 Hematuria, unspecified R36.1 Hematospermia	R15.0	Incomplete defecation
R15.9 Full incontinence of feces R16.1 Splenomegaly, not elsewhere classified R18.0 Malignant ascites R18.8 Other ascites R19.00 Intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump, unspecified site R19.01 Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.02 Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.10 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds R19.15 Other abnormal bowel sounds R19.2 Visible peristalsis R19.4 Change in bowel habit R19.5 Other fecal abnormalities R19.7 Diarrhea, unspecified R19.8 Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen R30.1 Vesical tenesmus R31.0 Gross hematuria R31.1 Benign essential microscopic hematuria R31.21 Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria R31.29 Other microscopic hematuria R31.9 Hematuria, unspecified R36.1 Hematospermia	R15.1	Fecal smearing
R16.1 Splenomegaly, not elsewhere classified R18.0 Malignant ascites R18.8 Other ascites R19.00 Intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump, unspecified site R19.01 Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.02 Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds R19.15 Other abnormal bowel sounds R19.2 Visible peristalsis R19.4 Change in bowel habit R19.5 Other fecal abnormalities R19.7 Diarrhea, unspecified R19.8 Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen R30.1 Vesical tenesmus R31.0 Gross hematuria R31.1 Benign essential microscopic hematuria R31.21 Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria R31.29 Other microscopic hematuria R31.9 Hematuria, unspecified R36.1 Hematospermia	R15.2	Fecal urgency
R18.0 Malignant ascites R18.8 Other ascites R19.00 Intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump, unspecified site R19.01 Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.02 Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds R19.15 Other abnormal bowel sounds R19.2 Visible peristalsis R19.4 Change in bowel habit R19.5 Other fecal abnormalities R19.7 Diarrhea, unspecified R19.8 Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen R30.1 Vesical tenesmus R31.0 Gross hematuria R31.1 Benign essential microscopic hematuria R31.21 Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria R31.9 Hematuria, unspecified R36.1 Hematospermia	R15.9	Full incontinence of feces
R18.8 Other ascites R19.00 Intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump, unspecified site R19.01 Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.02 Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds R19.15 Other abnormal bowel sounds R19.2 Visible peristalsis R19.4 Change in bowel habit R19.5 Other fecal abnormalities R19.7 Diarrhea, unspecified R19.8 Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen R30.1 Vesical tenesmus R31.0 Gross hematuria R31.1 Benign essential microscopic hematuria R31.21 Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria R31.9 Hematuria, unspecified R36.1 Hematospermia	R16.1	Splenomegaly, not elsewhere classified
R19.00 Intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump, unspecified site R19.01 Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.02 Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds R19.15 Other abnormal bowel sounds R19.2 Visible peristalsis R19.4 Change in bowel habit R19.5 Other fecal abnormalities R19.7 Diarrhea, unspecified R19.8 Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen R30.1 Vesical tenesmus R31.0 Gross hematuria R31.1 Benign essential microscopic hematuria R31.21 Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria R31.9 Hematuria, unspecified R36.1 Hematospermia	R18.0	Malignant ascites
R19.01 Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.02 Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds R19.15 Other abnormal bowel sounds R19.2 Visible peristalsis R19.4 Change in bowel habit R19.5 Other fecal abnormalities R19.7 Diarrhea, unspecified R19.8 Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen R30.1 Vesical tenesmus R31.0 Gross hematuria R31.1 Benign essential microscopic hematuria R31.21 Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria R31.39 Hematuria, unspecified R36.1 Hematospermia	R18.8	Other ascites
R19.02 Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds R19.15 Other abnormal bowel sounds R19.1 Visible peristalsis R19.4 Change in bowel habit R19.5 Other fecal abnormalities R19.7 Diarrhea, unspecified R19.8 Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen R30.1 Vesical tenesmus R31.0 Gross hematuria R31.1 Benign essential microscopic hematuria R31.21 Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria R31.29 Other microscopic hematuria R31.9 Hematuria, unspecified R36.1 Hematospermia	R19.00	Intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump, unspecified site
R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds R19.15 Other abnormal bowel sounds R19.16 Change in bowel habit R19.17 Diarrhea, unspecified R19.18 Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen R30.1 Vesical tenesmus R31.0 Gross hematuria R31.1 Benign essential microscopic hematuria R31.21 Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria R31.39 Hematuria, unspecified R36.1 Hematospermia	R19.01	Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump
R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds R19.15 Other abnormal bowel sounds R19.2 Visible peristalsis R19.4 Change in bowel habit R19.5 Other fecal abnormalities R19.7 Diarrhea, unspecified R19.8 Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen R30.1 Vesical tenesmus R31.0 Gross hematuria R31.1 Benign essential microscopic hematuria R31.21 Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria R31.9 Hematuria, unspecified R36.1 Hematospermia	R19.02	Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump
R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds R19.15 Other abnormal bowel sounds R19.16 Visible peristalsis R19.17 Change in bowel habit R19.18 Other fecal abnormalities R19.19 Diarrhea, unspecified R19.19 Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen R30.1 Vesical tenesmus R31.0 Gross hematuria R31.1 Benign essential microscopic hematuria R31.21 Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria R31.29 Other microscopic hematuria R31.9 Hematuria, unspecified R36.1 Hematospermia	R19.03	Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump
R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds R19.15 Other abnormal bowel sounds R19.2 Visible peristalsis R19.4 Change in bowel habit R19.5 Other fecal abnormalities R19.7 Diarrhea, unspecified R19.8 Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen R30.1 Vesical tenesmus R31.0 Gross hematuria R31.1 Benign essential microscopic hematuria R31.21 Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria R31.29 Other microscopic hematuria R31.9 Hematuria, unspecified R36.1 Hematospermia	R19.04	Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump
R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds R19.15 Other abnormal bowel sounds R19.2 Visible peristalsis R19.4 Change in bowel habit R19.5 Other fecal abnormalities R19.7 Diarrhea, unspecified R19.8 Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen R30.1 Vesical tenesmus R31.0 Gross hematuria R31.1 Benign essential microscopic hematuria R31.21 Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria R31.29 Other microscopic hematuria R31.9 Hematuria, unspecified R36.1 Hematospermia	R19.05	Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump
R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds R19.15 Other abnormal bowel sounds R19.2 Visible peristalsis R19.4 Change in bowel habit R19.5 Other fecal abnormalities R19.7 Diarrhea, unspecified R19.8 Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen R30.1 Vesical tenesmus R31.0 Gross hematuria R31.1 Benign essential microscopic hematuria R31.21 Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria R31.29 Other microscopic hematuria R31.9 Hematuria, unspecified R36.1 Hematospermia	R19.06	Epigastric swelling, mass or lump
R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds R19.15 Other abnormal bowel sounds R19.2 Visible peristalsis R19.4 Change in bowel habit R19.5 Other fecal abnormalities R19.7 Diarrhea, unspecified R19.8 Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen R30.1 Vesical tenesmus R31.0 Gross hematuria R31.1 Benign essential microscopic hematuria R31.21 Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria R31.29 Other microscopic hematuria R31.9 Hematuria, unspecified R36.1 Hematospermia	R19.07	Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump
R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds R19.15 Other abnormal bowel sounds R19.2 Visible peristalsis R19.4 Change in bowel habit R19.5 Other fecal abnormalities R19.7 Diarrhea, unspecified R19.8 Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen R30.1 Vesical tenesmus R31.0 Gross hematuria R31.1 Benign essential microscopic hematuria R31.21 Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria R31.29 Other microscopic hematuria R31.9 Hematuria, unspecified R36.1 Hematospermia	R19.09	Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump
R19.15 Other abnormal bowel sounds R19.2 Visible peristalsis R19.4 Change in bowel habit R19.5 Other fecal abnormalities R19.7 Diarrhea, unspecified R19.8 Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen R30.1 Vesical tenesmus R31.0 Gross hematuria R31.1 Benign essential microscopic hematuria R31.21 Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria R31.29 Other microscopic hematuria R31.9 Hematuria, unspecified R36.1 Hematospermia	R19.11	Absent bowel sounds
R19.2 Visible peristalsis  R19.4 Change in bowel habit  R19.5 Other fecal abnormalities  R19.7 Diarrhea, unspecified  R19.8 Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen  R30.1 Vesical tenesmus  R31.0 Gross hematuria  R31.1 Benign essential microscopic hematuria  R31.21 Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria  R31.29 Other microscopic hematuria  R31.9 Hematuria, unspecified  R36.1 Hematospermia	R19.12	Hyperactive bowel sounds
R19.4 Change in bowel habit R19.5 Other fecal abnormalities R19.7 Diarrhea, unspecified R19.8 Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen R30.1 Vesical tenesmus R31.0 Gross hematuria R31.1 Benign essential microscopic hematuria R31.21 Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria R31.29 Other microscopic hematuria R31.9 Hematuria, unspecified R36.1 Hematospermia	R19.15	Other abnormal bowel sounds
R19.5 Other fecal abnormalities R19.7 Diarrhea, unspecified R19.8 Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen R30.1 Vesical tenesmus R31.0 Gross hematuria R31.1 Benign essential microscopic hematuria R31.21 Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria R31.29 Other microscopic hematuria R31.9 Hematuria, unspecified R36.1 Hematospermia	R19.2	Visible peristalsis
R19.7 Diarrhea, unspecified R19.8 Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen R30.1 Vesical tenesmus R31.0 Gross hematuria R31.1 Benign essential microscopic hematuria R31.21 Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria R31.29 Other microscopic hematuria R31.9 Hematuria, unspecified R36.1 Hematospermia	R19.4	Change in bowel habit
R19.8 Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen R30.1 Vesical tenesmus R31.0 Gross hematuria R31.1 Benign essential microscopic hematuria R31.21 Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria R31.29 Other microscopic hematuria R31.9 Hematuria, unspecified R36.1 Hematospermia	R19.5	Other fecal abnormalities
R30.1 Vesical tenesmus R31.0 Gross hematuria R31.1 Benign essential microscopic hematuria R31.21 Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria R31.29 Other microscopic hematuria R31.9 Hematuria, unspecified R36.1 Hematospermia	R19.7	Diarrhea, unspecified
R31.0 Gross hematuria R31.1 Benign essential microscopic hematuria R31.21 Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria R31.29 Other microscopic hematuria R31.9 Hematuria, unspecified R36.1 Hematospermia	R19.8	Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen
R31.1 Benign essential microscopic hematuria R31.21 Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria R31.29 Other microscopic hematuria R31.9 Hematuria, unspecified R36.1 Hematospermia	R30.1	Vesical tenesmus
R31.21 Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria R31.29 Other microscopic hematuria R31.9 Hematuria, unspecified R36.1 Hematospermia	R31.0	Gross hematuria
R31.29 Other microscopic hematuria R31.9 Hematuria, unspecified R36.1 Hematospermia	R31.1	Benign essential microscopic hematuria
R31.9 Hematuria, unspecified R36.1 Hematospermia	R31.21	Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria
R36.1 Hematospermia	R31.29	Other microscopic hematuria
·	R31.9	Hematuria, unspecified
R39.191 Need to immediately re-void	R36.1	Hematospermia
<u> </u>	R39.191	Need to immediately re-void

R39.192	Position dependent micturition
R39.198	Other difficulties with micturition
R39.2	Extrarenal uremia
R39.82	Chronic bladder pain
R39.89	Other symptoms and signs involving the genitourinary system
R39.9	Unspecified symptoms and signs involving the genitourinary system
R50.2	Drug induced fever
R50.81	Fever presenting with conditions classified elsewhere
R50.9	Fever, unspecified
R57.1	Hypovolemic shock
R57.8	Other shock
R58	Hemorrhage, not elsewhere classified
R59.0	Localized enlarged lymph nodes
R59.0	Generalized enlarged lymph nodes
R59.1	Enlarged lymph nodes, unspecified
R60.0	Localized edema
R61	Generalized hyperhidrosis
R63.4	Abnormal weight loss
R63.6	Underweight  Underweight
	Cachexia
R64 R74.01	Elevation of levels of liver transaminase levels
R74.02	Elevation of levels of lactic acid dehydrogenase [LDH]
R74.8	Abnormal levels of other serum enzymes
R74.9	Abnormal serum enzyme level, unspecified
R80.2	Orthostatic proteinuria, unspecified
R90.89	Other abnormal findings on diagnostic imaging of central nervous system
R93.2	Abnormal findings on diagnostic imaging of liver and biliary tract
R93.3	Abnormal findings on diagnostic imaging of other parts of digestive tract
R93.41	Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnostic imaging of of renal pelvis, ureter, or bladder
R93.421	Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnositic imaging of right kidney
R93.422	Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnositic imaging of left kidney
R93.429	Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnositic imaging of unspecified kidney
R93.49	Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnositic imaging of other urinary organs
R93.5	Abnormal findings on diagnostic imaging of other abdominal regions, including
R93.811	retroperitoneum  Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnostic imaging of right testicle
R93.812	Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnostic imaging of left testicle
R93.813	Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnostic imaging of testicles, bilateral
R93.819	Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnostic imaging of unspecified testicle
R93.89	Abnormal findings on diagnostic imaging of other specified body structures
R93.9	Diagnostic imaging inconclusive due to excess body fat of patient
R94.4	Abnormal results of kidney function studies
R94.5	Abnormal results of liver function studies
1.0-1.0	Abhomia roduko di livoi fandilon diaalod

R97.20	Elevated prostate specific antigen [PSA]
R97.21	Rising PSA following treatment for malignant neoplasm of prostate
S29.001A	Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, initial encounter
S29.001D	Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, subsequent encounter
S29.001S	Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, sequela
S29.002A	Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, initial encounter
S29.002D	Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, subsequent encounter
S29.002S	Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, sequela
S29.009A	Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, initial encounter
S29.009D	Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter
S29.009S	Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, sequela
S29.091A	Other injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, initial encounter
S29.091D	Other injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, subsequent encounter
S29.091S	Other injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, sequela
S29.092A	Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, initial encounter
S29.092D	Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, subsequent encounter
S29.092S	Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, sequela
S29.099A	Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, initial encounter
S29.099D	Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter
S29.099S	Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, seguela
S29.8xxA	Other specified injuries of thorax, initial encounter
S29.8xxD	Other specified injuries of thorax, subsequent encounter
S29.8xxS	Other specified injuries of thorax, seguela
S29.9xxA	Unspecified injury of thorax, initial encounter
S29.9xxD	Unspecified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter
\$29.9xxS	Unspecified injury of thorax, seguela
S31.001A	Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter
S31.001D	Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter
S31.001S	Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela
S31.011A	Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter
S31.011D	Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter
S31.011S	Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela
S31.021A	Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter
S31.021D	Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter
S31.021S	Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela
S31.031A	Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter

S31.031D Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031S Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.041A Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.041D Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.041D Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.051A Open bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.051D Open bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.051D Open bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.20xA Unspecified open wound of penis, initial encounter  S31.20xB Unspecified open wound of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.21xA Laceration without foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.21xB Laceration without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.22xA Laceration with foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.22xA Laceration with foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.23xA Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.23xA Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.23xB Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.23xB Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.24xB Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.23xD Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.23xD Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.23xD Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.25xD Open bite of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.33xD Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes,		
S31.031S   Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela   S31.041A   Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter   S31.041D   Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter   S31.041S   Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter   Copen bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter   Copen bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter   Copen bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter   Copen bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter   Copen bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter   Copen bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter   Copen bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter   Copen bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter   Copen bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter   Copen bite of pen wound of penis, subsequent encounter   Copen bite of pen wound of penis, subsequent encounter   Copen bite of penis with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter   Copen bite of penis   Copen	S31.031D	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
S31.041A Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.041D Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  Open bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.051D Open bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  Open bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  Open bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  Unspecified open wound of penis, initial encounter  S31.20xA Unspecified open wound of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.21xA Laceration without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.21xB Laceration without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.21xB Laceration without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.22xA Laceration with foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.22xB Laceration with foreign body of penis, sequela  S31.22xB Laceration with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.23xB Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.23xB Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.23xB Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.24xA Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.24xB Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, sequela  S31.25xA Open bite of penis, initial encounter  S31.25xA Open bite of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.25xA Open bite of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.30xA Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xA	S31.031S	Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into
retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.041D Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.041S Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.051A Open bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.051D Open bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.051S Open bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.20xA Unspecified open wound of penis, initial encounter  S31.20xD Unspecified open wound of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.21xD Laceration without foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.21xD Laceration without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.21xD Laceration without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.22xA Laceration with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.22xA Laceration with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.22xA Laceration with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.22xA Laceration with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.23xA Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.23xB Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.23xA Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.23xD Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.23xD Open bite of penis, initial encounter  S31.25xA Open bite of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.25xA Open bite of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.25xA Open bite of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.30xA Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S3	004.0444	
retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  931.041S Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  Open bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  931.051D Open bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  931.20xA Open bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  931.20xA Unspecified open wound of penis, initial encounter  931.20xB Unspecified open wound of penis, subsequent encounter  931.21xA Laceration without foreign body of penis, initial encounter  931.21xA Laceration without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  931.21xB Laceration without foreign body of penis, sequela  931.21xB Laceration without foreign body of penis, sequela  931.22xA Laceration with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  931.22xD Laceration with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  931.22xD Laceration with foreign body of penis, sequela  931.23xA Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  931.23xA Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  931.23xB Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  931.23xB Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  931.24xA Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  931.24xA Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  931.25xA Open bite of penis, initial encounter  931.25xA Open bite of penis, subsequent encounter  931.25xA Open bite of penis, subsequent encounter  931.30xD Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  931.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  931.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  931.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  931.31xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial enc	S31.041A	retroperitoneum, initial encounter
Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela	S31.041D	
retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.051A Open bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.051D Open bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.051S Open bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.20xA Unspecified open wound of penis, initial encounter  S31.20xD Unspecified open wound of penis, sinitial encounter  S31.20xB Unspecified open wound of penis, sequela  S31.21xA Laceration without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.21xD Laceration without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.21xB Laceration without foreign body of penis, sequela  S31.22xA Laceration with foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.22xB Laceration with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.22xA Laceration with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.22xB Laceration with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.23xA Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.23xA Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, sequela  S31.23xB Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, sequela  S31.24xA Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.24xA Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.25xA Open bite of penis, initial encounter  S31.25xA Open bite of penis, initial encounter  S31.25xA Open bite of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.30xA Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.31xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xA Puncture woun		
S31.051A Open bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.051D Open bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.20xA Unspecified open wound of penis, initial encounter  S31.20xB Unspecified open wound of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.20xB Unspecified open wound of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.21xA Laceration without foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.21xD Laceration without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.21xB Laceration without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.21xB Laceration with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.22xD Laceration with foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.22xB Laceration with foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.22xB Laceration with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.23xA Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.23xB Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.23xB Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.23xB Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.24xA Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.24xB Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.25xA Open bite of penis, initial encounter  S31.25xA Open bite of penis, initial encounter  S31.25xA Open bite of penis, initial encounter  S31.30xA Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent en	S31.041S	
S31.051D Open bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.051S Open bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.20xA Unspecified open wound of penis, initial encounter  S31.20xD Unspecified open wound of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.21xA Laceration without foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.21xA Laceration without foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.21xD Laceration without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.21xD Laceration with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.22xA Laceration with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.22xD Laceration with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.22xD Laceration with foreign body of penis, sequela  S31.23xA Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.23xA Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.23xB Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.23xB Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.24xA Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.24xB Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.25xA Open bite of penis, initial encounter  S31.25xA Open bite of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.25xB Open bite of penis, sequela  S31.30xA Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.30xD Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.31xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.33xB Puncture wou	S31.051A	Open bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial
encounter  S31.051S Open bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.20xA Unspecified open wound of penis, initial encounter  S31.20xD Unspecified open wound of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.20xS Unspecified open wound of penis, sequela  S31.21xA Laceration without foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.21xD Laceration without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.21xB Laceration without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.22xA Laceration with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.22xD Laceration with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.22xB Laceration with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.22xA Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.23xA Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.23xB Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.24xA Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, sequela  S31.24xA Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.24xB Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.25xA Open bite of penis, initial encounter  S31.25xB Open bite of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.25xB Open bite of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.30xA Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.30xB Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xB Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela	C24 054D	
S31.20xA Unspecified open wound of penis, initial encounter  S31.20xS Unspecified open wound of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.21xA Laceration without foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.21xD Laceration without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.21xB Laceration without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.21xB Laceration without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.22xA Laceration with foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.22xA Laceration with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.22xB Laceration with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.22xB Laceration with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.23xA Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.23xD Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.23xB Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.24xA Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.24xB Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.25xA Open bite of penis, initial encounter  S31.25xB Open bite of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.30xA Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.30xB Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xB Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, sinitial encounter  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign bod	331.0310	
S31.20xD Unspecified open wound of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.20xS Unspecified open wound of penis, sequela  S31.21xA Laceration without foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.21xD Laceration without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.21xS Laceration without foreign body of penis, sequela  S31.22xA Laceration with foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.22xD Laceration with foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.22xS Laceration with foreign body of penis, sequela  S31.22xA Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, sequela  S31.23xD Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.23xD Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.24xA Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, sequela  S31.24xA Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.24xD Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.25xA Open bite of penis, initial encounter  S31.25xA Open bite of penis, initial encounter  S31.25xD Open bite of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.25xD Open bite of penis, sequela  S31.30xA Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.30xD Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xD Puncture wound without foreign bo	S31.051S	Open bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela
S31.20xS Unspecified open wound of penis, sequela  S31.21xA Laceration without foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.21xD Laceration without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.21xS Laceration without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.22xA Laceration with foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.22xD Laceration with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.22xA Laceration with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.22xA Laceration with foreign body of penis, sequela  S31.23xA Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.23xA Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.23xB Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, sequela  S31.24xA Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.24xD Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.25xA Open bite of penis, initial encounter  S31.25xA Open bite of penis, initial encounter  S31.25xD Open bite of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.25xD Open bite of penis, sequela  S31.30xA Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.30xD Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xB Puncture wound without foreign body of s	S31.20xA	Unspecified open wound of penis, initial encounter
S31.21xA Laceration without foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.21xD Laceration without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.21xS Laceration with oreign body of penis, sequela  S31.22xA Laceration with foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.22xD Laceration with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.22xS Laceration with foreign body of penis, sequela  S31.23xA Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.23xD Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, sintial encounter  S31.23xD Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.23xD Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, sequela  S31.24xA Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.24xD Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.24xD Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, sequela  S31.25xA Open bite of penis, initial encounter  S31.25xD Open bite of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.25xD Open bite of penis, sequela  S31.30xA Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.30xD Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xD Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xD Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.32xD Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter	S31.20xD	Unspecified open wound of penis, subsequent encounter
S31.21xD Laceration without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.21xS Laceration without foreign body of penis, sequela  S31.22xA Laceration with foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.22xD Laceration with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.22xS Laceration with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.23xA Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.23xD Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.23xS Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.24xA Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.24xD Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.24xB Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, sequela  S31.25xA Open bite of penis, initial encounter  S31.25xD Open bite of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.25xS Open bite of penis, sequela  S31.30xA Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.30xD Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.32xA Laceration with ofreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.32xD Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.32xD Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.32xD Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter	S31.20xS	Unspecified open wound of penis, sequela
S31.21xS Laceration without foreign body of penis, sequela  S31.22xA Laceration with foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.22xD Laceration with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.22xS Laceration with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.23xA Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.23xD Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.23xS Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.24xA Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.24xD Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.24xS Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.25xA Open bite of penis, initial encounter  S31.25xD Open bite of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.25xS Open bite of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.30xA Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.30xD Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xD Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter	S31.21xA	Laceration without foreign body of penis, initial encounter
S31.22xA Laceration with foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.22xS Laceration with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.22xS Laceration with foreign body of penis, sequela  S31.23xA Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.23xD Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.23xS Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, sequela  S31.24xA Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.24xD Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.24xB Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.25xA Open bite of penis, initial encounter  S31.25xD Open bite of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.25xS Open bite of penis, sequela  S31.30xA Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.30xD Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xD Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xB Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter	S31.21xD	Laceration without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter
S31.22xD Laceration with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.22xS Laceration with foreign body of penis, sequela  S31.23xA Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.23xD Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.23xS Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, sequela  S31.24xA Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.24xD Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.24xS Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.25xA Open bite of penis, initial encounter  S31.25xD Open bite of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.25xS Open bite of penis, sequela  S31.30xA Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.30xD Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.30xS Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xB Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xB Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xB Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sinitial encounter  S31.33xB Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xB Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter	S31.21xS	Laceration without foreign body of penis, sequela
S31.22xS Laceration with foreign body of penis, sequela  S31.23xA Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.23xD Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.23xS Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, sequela  S31.24xA Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.24xD Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.24xS Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, sequela  S31.25xA Open bite of penis, initial encounter  S31.25xD Open bite of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.25xS Open bite of penis, sequela  S31.30xA Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.30xD Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xD Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xB Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xB Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xB Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xB Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter	S31.22xA	Laceration with foreign body of penis, initial encounter
S31.23xA Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, initial encounter S31.23xD Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter S31.23xS Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, sequela S31.24xA Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, initial encounter S31.24xD Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter S31.24xS Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, sequela S31.25xA Open bite of penis, initial encounter S31.25xD Open bite of penis, subsequent encounter S31.25xS Open bite of penis, sequela S31.30xA Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, initial encounter S31.30xD Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter S31.30xD Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, sequela S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter S31.31xD Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela S31.31xS Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter S31.32xD Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter S31.32xD Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela S31.33xD Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter S31.33xS Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter	S31.22xD	Laceration with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter
S31.23xD Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.23xS Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, sequela  S31.24xA Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.24xD Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.24xS Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.25xA Open bite of penis, initial encounter  S31.25xD Open bite of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.25xS Open bite of penis, sequela  S31.30xA Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.30xD Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.30xS Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xD Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.32xD Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xD Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xD Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xS Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter	S31.22xS	Laceration with foreign body of penis, sequela
S31.23xS Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, sequela  S31.24xA Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.24xD Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.24xS Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.25xA Open bite of penis, initial encounter  Open bite of penis, subsequent encounter  Open bite of penis, sequela  S31.30xA Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.30xD Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.30xS Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.31xD Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, sinitial encounter  S31.32xD Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xB Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xB Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.33xD Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xB Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter	S31.23xA	Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, initial encounter
S31.24xA Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, initial encounter  S31.24xD Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.24xS Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, sequela  S31.25xA Open bite of penis, initial encounter  S31.25xD Open bite of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.25xS Open bite of penis, sequela  S31.30xA Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.30xD Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.30xS Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.31xD Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.32xD Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xD Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.33xD Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xS Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter	S31.23xD	Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter
S31.24xD Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.24xS Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, sequela  S31.25xA Open bite of penis, initial encounter  S31.25xD Open bite of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.25xS Open bite of penis, sequela  S31.30xA Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.30xD Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.30xS Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.31xD Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.31xS Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.32xD Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xS Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.33xD Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xS Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter	S31.23xS	Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, sequela
S31.24xS Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, sequela  S31.25xA Open bite of penis, initial encounter  S31.25xD Open bite of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.25xS Open bite of penis, sequela  S31.30xA Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.30xD Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.30xS Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.31xD Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xS Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.32xD Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xS Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.33xD Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xS Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter	S31.24xA	Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, initial encounter
S31.25xA Open bite of penis, initial encounter S31.25xD Open bite of penis, subsequent encounter S31.25xS Open bite of penis, sequela S31.30xA Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, initial encounter S31.30xD Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter S31.30xS Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, sequela S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter S31.31xD Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter S31.31xS Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter S31.32xD Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter S31.32xS Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter S31.33xD Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter S31.33xS Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter	S31.24xD	Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter
S31.25xD Open bite of penis, subsequent encounter  S31.25xS Open bite of penis, sequela  S31.30xA Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.30xD Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.30xS Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.31xD Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xS Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.32xD Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xS Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.33xD Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xS Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xS Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter	S31.24xS	Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, sequela
S31.25xS Open bite of penis, sequela  S31.30xA Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.30xD Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.30xS Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.31xD Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xS Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.32xD Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xS Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xD Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xS Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela	S31.25xA	Open bite of penis, initial encounter
S31.30xA Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.30xD Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.30xS Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.31xD Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xS Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.32xD Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xS Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.33xD Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xS Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter	S31.25xD	Open bite of penis, subsequent encounter
S31.30xD Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter S31.30xS Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, sequela S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter S31.31xD Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter S31.31xS Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter S31.32xD Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter S31.32xS Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter S31.33xD Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter S31.33xS Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela	S31.25xS	Open bite of penis, sequela
S31.30xS Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.31xD Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.31xS Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.32xD Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xS Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.33xD Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xS Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela	S31.30xA	Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, initial encounter
S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter S31.31xD Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter S31.31xS Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter S31.32xD Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter S31.32xS Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter S31.33xD Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter S31.33xS Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter	S31.30xD	Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter
S31.31xD Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter S31.31xS Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter S31.32xD Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter S31.32xS Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter S31.33xD Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter S31.33xS Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela	S31.30xS	Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, sequela
S31.31xS Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.32xD Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xS Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.33xD Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xS Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela	S31.31xA	Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter
S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.32xD Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.32xS Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.33xD Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xS Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela	S31.31xD	Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter
S31.32xD Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter S31.32xS Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter S31.33xD Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter S31.33xS Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela	S31.31xS	
S31.32xS Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela  S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter  S31.33xD Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter  S31.33xS Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela		
S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter S31.33xD Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter S31.33xS Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela	S31.32xD	Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter
S31.33xD Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter S31.33xS Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela	S31.32xS	Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela
S31.33xS Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela	S31.33xA	Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter
	S31.33xD	<u> </u>
S31.34xA Puncture wound with foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter	S31.33xS	Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela
	S31.34xA	Puncture wound with foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter

S31.34xD	Puncture wound with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter
S31.34xS	Puncture wound with foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela
S31.35xA	Open bite of scrotum and testes, initial encounter
S31.35xD	Open bite of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter
S31.35xS	Open bite of scrotum and testes, sequela
S31.40xA	Unspecified open wound of vagina and vulva, initial encounter
S31.40xD	Unspecified open wound of vagina and vulva, subsequent encounter
S31.40xS	Unspecified open wound of vagina and vulva, sequela
S31.41xA	Laceration without foreign body of vagina and vulva, initial encounter
S31.41xD	Laceration without foreign body of vagina and vulva, subsequent encounter
S31.41xS	Laceration without foreign body of vagina and vulva, sequela
S31.42xA	Laceration with foreign body of vagina and vulva, initial encounter
S31.42xD	Laceration with foreign body of vagina and vulva, subsequent encounter
S31.42xS	Laceration with foreign body of vagina and vulva, sequela
S31.43xA	Puncture wound without foreign body of vagina and vulva, initial encounter
S31.43xD	Puncture wound without foreign body of vagina and vulva, subsequent encounter
S31.43xS	Puncture wound without foreign body of vagina and vulva, sequela
S31.44xA	Puncture wound with foreign body of vagina and vulva, initial encounter
S31.44xD	Puncture wound with foreign body of vagina and vulva, subsequent encounter
S31.44xS	Puncture wound with foreign body of vagina and vulva, sequela
S31.45xA	Open bite of vagina and vulva, initial encounter
S31.45xD	Open bite of vagina and vulva, subsequent encounter
S31.45xS	Open bite of vagina and vulva, sequela
S31.501A	Unspecified open wound of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter
S31.501D	Unspecified open wound of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter
S31.501S	Unspecified open wound of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela
S31.502A	Unspecified open wound of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter
S31.502D	Unspecified open wound of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter
S31.502S	Unspecified open wound of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela
S31.511A	Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter
S31.511D	Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter
S31.511S	Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela
S31.512A	Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter
S31.512D	Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter
S31.512S	Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela
S31.521A	Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter
S31.521D	Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter
S31.521S	Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela

S31.522A	Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial
S31.522D	encounter  Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter
S31.522S	Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela
S31.531A	Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter
S31.531D	Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter
S31.531S	Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela
S31.532A	Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter
S31.532D	Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter
S31.532S	Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela
S31.541A	Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter
S31.541D	Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter
S31.541S	Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela
S31.542A	Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter
S31.542D	Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter
S31.542S	Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela
S31.551A	Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter
S31.551D	Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter
S31.551S	Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela
S31.552A	Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter
S31.552D	Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter
S31.552S	Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela
S31.600A	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.600D	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.600S	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.601A	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.601D	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.601S	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.602A	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.602D	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.602S	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela

S31.603A	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.603D	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.603S	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.604A	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.604D	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.604S	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.605A	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.605D	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.605S	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.609A	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.609D	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.609S	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.610A	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.610D	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.610S	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.611A	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.611D	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.611S	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.612A	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.612D	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.612S	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.613A	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.613D	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.613S	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.614A	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.614D	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.614S	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela

S31.615A	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration
004 0450	into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.615D	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.615S	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.619A	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.619D	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration
001.0102	into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.619S	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration
	into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.620A	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration
	into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.620D	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration
	into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.620S	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration
	into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.621A	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.621D	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.621S	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.622A	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.622D	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.622S	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.623A	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.623D	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.623S	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.624A	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.624D	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.624S	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.625A	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.625D	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.625S	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into
001.000	peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.629A	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration
004 0005	into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.629D	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration
624 6200	into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.629S	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration
	into peritoneal cavity, sequela

S31.630A	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with
	penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.630D	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with
	penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.630S	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with
	penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.631A	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with
001.0015	penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.631D	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with
004.0040	penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.631S	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with
004 0004	penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.632A	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with
C04 C00D	penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.632D	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with
C24 C22C	penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.632S	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with
S31.633A	penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela  Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with
331.033A	penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.633D	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with
331.033D	penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.633S	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with
001.0000	penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.634A	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with
031.03 <del>4</del> /4	penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.634D	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with
001.00+B	penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.634S	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with
	penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.635A	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with
	penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.635D	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with
	penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.635S	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with
	penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.639A	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with
	penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.639D	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with
	penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.639S	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with
	penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.640A	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with
	penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.640D	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with
	penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.640S	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with
004 04::	penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.641A	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with
004.0445	penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.641D	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with
004.0440	penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.641S	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with
	penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela

S31.642A	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.642D	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration
S31.642S	into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter  Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration
001.0420	into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.643A	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with
	penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.643D	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with
004 0400	penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.643S	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.644A	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration
001.0117	into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.644D	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration
	into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.644S	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration
004.0454	into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.645A	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration
S31.645D	into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter  Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration
331.043D	into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.645S	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration
	into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.649A	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with
_	penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.649D	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with
S31.649S	penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter  Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with
331.0493	penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.650A	Open bite of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity,
	initial encounter
S31.650D	Open bite of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity,
201.070	subsequent encounter
S31.650S	Open bite of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.651A	Open bite of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.651D	Open bite of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity,
S31.651S	subsequent encounter  Open bite of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity,
331.0313	sequela
S31.652A	Open bite of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity,
	initial encounter
S31.652D	Open bite of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity,
201.0	subsequent encounter
S31.652S	Open bite of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.653A	Open bite of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.653D	Open bite of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.653S	Open bite of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela

S31.654A	Open bite of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.654D	Open bite of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.654S	Open bite of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.655A	Open bite of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.655D	Open bite of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.655S	Open bite of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.659A	Open bite of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.659D	Open bite of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.659S	Open bite of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S32.301A	Unspecified fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.301B	Unspecified fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.301D	Unspecified fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.301G	Unspecified fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.301K	Unspecified fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.301S	Unspecified fracture of right ilium, sequela
S32.302A	Unspecified fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.302B	Unspecified fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.302D	Unspecified fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.302G	Unspecified fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.302K	Unspecified fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.302S	Unspecified fracture of left ilium, sequela
S32.309A	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.309B	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.309D	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.309G	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.309K	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.309S	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ilium, sequela
S32.311A	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.311B	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.311D	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.311G	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.311K	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.311S	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, sequela
S32.312A	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture

S32.312D Displaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.312G Displaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.312K Displaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.312S Displaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, sequela S32.313A Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.313B Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for reacture with routine healing S32.313C Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.313C Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.313K Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.313K Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, sequela S32.314N Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, sequela S32.314N Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.314D Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.314G Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.314K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.315A Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for poen fracture Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for open fracture Nondisplaced avulsion fracture o	S32.312B	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
Displaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing		
healing S32.312K Displaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.312S Displaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, sequela S32.313A Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.313B Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for open fracture S32.313D Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.313C Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.313S Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.314A Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.314B Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.314C Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.314K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.314B Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.314S Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.315D Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for open fracture S32.315D Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for open fracture S32.315D Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.315C Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.315C Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture		
S32.3138 Displaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, sequela S32.3138 Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.3138 Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for open fracture S32.3130 Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.3130 Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.3134 Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.3135 Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, sequela S32.314A Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.314D Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.314C Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.314K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.315A Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.315A Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.315D Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.315C Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.315C Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.315C Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ili	S32.312G	
S32.313A Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.313B Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for open fracture S32.313D Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.313G Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Displaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.314A Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for open fracture Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.314D Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.315A Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for open fracture Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.315B Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium,	S32.312K	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.313B Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for open fracture with routine healing Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, sequela Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.314A Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for open fracture S32.314B Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for open fracture S32.315A Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for open fracture Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nounion Nondisplaced avulsion	S32.312S	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, sequela
S32.313D Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.313K Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, sequela S32.314A Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.314B Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for open fracture S32.314D Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for ropen fracture Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for repair fracture with routine healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture w	S32.313A	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
routine healing  S32.313G  Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.313K  Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.313A  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.314A  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.314B  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.314G  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.314W  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, sequela  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for pen fracture  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion in fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion in Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion in Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion in Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encoun	S32.313B	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.313G Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.313S Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Displaced avulsion fracture of inspecified ilium, sequela S32.314A Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.314B Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for open fracture Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, sequela Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for open fracture Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for fracture with routine healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with honunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with honunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with honunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subs	S32.313D	
S32.313K Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, sequela S32.314A Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for open fracture Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, sequela Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for open fracture Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture of	S32.313G	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with
S32.3138 Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, sequela S32.314A Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.314B Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for open fracture S32.314D Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.314G Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.314K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.314S Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.315B Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for open fracture S32.315D Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.315G Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.315K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.315A Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.315A Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for closed fracture S32.316A Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.316B Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.316C Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.316K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.316C Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.316C Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.316C Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture of right	S32.313K	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with
S32.314B Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for open fracture S32.314D Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.314G Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.314K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.314S Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, sequela S32.315A Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.315B Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.315G Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.315K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.315K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.315A Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, sequela S32.316B Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.316B Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.316C Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.316K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.316C Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.316C Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.316C Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.316C Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.316C Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for fracture with routine	S32.313S	
S32.314D Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.314K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.314K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.314S Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.315A Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for open fracture S32.315B Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.315C Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.315K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.315A Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.316A Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.316B Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.316C Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.316K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.316C Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.316C Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.316C Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.316C Other fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for foracture S32.316C Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion	S32.314A	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.314G Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.314K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.314S Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, sequela  S32.315A Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.315B Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.315D Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.315G Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.315K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.315S Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, sequela  S32.316A Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.316B Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for popen fracture with routine healing  S32.316G Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with elayed healing  S32.316K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.316S Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.316C Other fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.391B Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.391G Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with honunion	S32.314B	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.314G Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.314K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.315A Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.315B Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for open fracture S32.315D Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.315G Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.315K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.315S Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, sequela S32.316A Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.316B Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for open fracture S32.316D Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.316G Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.316K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.316S Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.316S Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.391B Other fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for open fracture S32.391D Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.391G Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.391K Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion	S32.314D	
S32.314K  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, sequela  S32.315A  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for open fracture  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, sequela  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion	S32.314G	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with
S32.315A Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, sequela S32.315B Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.315B Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for open fracture S32.315D Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.315K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.315S Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, sequela S32.316A Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.316B Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for open fracture S32.316D Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.316G Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.316K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.316S Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, sequela S32.391A Other fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.391B Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.391G Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.391G Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion	S32.314K	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with
S32.315B Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for open fracture S32.315D Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.315G Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.315K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.315S Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, sequela S32.316A Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.316B Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.316D Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with elayed healing S32.316K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.316S Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.316S Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, sequela S32.391A Other fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.391B Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.391G Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.391K Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion	S32.314S	
S32.315D Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.315G Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.315K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.315S Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, sequela S32.316A Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.316B Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for open fracture S32.316D Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.316G Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.316K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.316S Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, sequela S32.391A Other fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.391B Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.391G Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.391K Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing	S32.315A	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
routine healing  S32.315G Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.315K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.315S Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, sequela  S32.316A Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.316B Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.316D Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.316G Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.316K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.316S Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, sequela  S32.391A Other fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.391B Other fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.391D Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.391G Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.391K Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion	S32.315B	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.315G Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.315K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.315S Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, sequela S32.316A Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.316B Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for open fracture S32.316D Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.316G Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.316K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.316S Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, sequela S32.391A Other fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.391B Other fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.391G Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.391K Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion	S32.315D	
nonunion  S32.315S Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, sequela  S32.316A Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.316B Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.316D Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.316G Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.316K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.316S Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, sequela  S32.391A Other fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.391B Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.391G Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.391K Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion	S32.315G	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with
S32.316A Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.316B Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for open fracture S32.316D Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.316G Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.316K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.316S Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, sequela S32.391A Other fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.391B Other fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for open fracture S32.391D Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.391G Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.391K Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion	S32.315K	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with
S32.316B Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for open fracture S32.316D Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.316G Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.316K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.316S Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, sequela S32.391A Other fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.391B Other fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for open fracture S32.391D Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.391G Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.391K Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion	S32.315S	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, sequela
S32.316D Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.316G Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.316K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.316S Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, sequela S32.391A Other fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.391B Other fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for open fracture S32.391D Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.391G Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.391K Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion	S32.316A	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.316G Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.316K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.316S Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, sequela S32.391A Other fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.391B Other fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for open fracture S32.391D Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.391G Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.391K Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion	S32.316B	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.316G Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.316K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.316S Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, sequela S32.391A Other fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.391B Other fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for open fracture S32.391D Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.391G Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.391K Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion	S32.316D	
S32.316K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.316S Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, sequela  S32.391A Other fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.391B Other fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.391D Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.391G Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.391K Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion	S32.316G	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture
S32.391A Other fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.391B Other fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.391D Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.391G Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.391K Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion	S32.316K	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture
S32.391B Other fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.391D Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.391G Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.391K Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion	S32.316S	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, sequela
S32.391D Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.391G Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.391K Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion	S32.391A	Other fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.391G Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.391K Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion	S32.391B	Other fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.391K Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion	S32.391D	Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
	S32.391G	Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.391S Other fracture of right ilium, sequela	S32.391K	Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
	S32.391S	Other fracture of right ilium, sequela

S32.392B S32.392D S32.392G S32.392K	Other fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture  Other fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for open fracture  Other fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Other fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  Other fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Other fracture of left ilium, sequela  Other fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.392D S32.392G S32.392K	Other fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Other fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Other fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Other fracture of left ilium, sequela
S32.392G S32.392K	Other fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Other fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Other fracture of left ilium, sequela
S32.392K	Other fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Other fracture of left ilium, sequela
	Other fracture of left ilium, sequela
S32.392S	•
	Other fracture of unenecified illum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.399A	Omer nacture of unspecimen mum, finitial efficultier for closed fracture
S32.399B	Other fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
	Other fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
	Other fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.399K	Other fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.399S	Other fracture of unspecified ilium, sequela
S32.401A	Unspecified fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.401B	Unspecified fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
	Unspecified fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
	Unspecified fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
	Unspecified fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.401S	Unspecified fracture of right acetabulum, sequela
	Unspecified fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.402B	Unspecified fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
	Unspecified fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
	Unspecified fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.402K	Unspecified fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
	Unspecified fracture of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.409A	Unspecified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
	Unspecified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
	Unspecified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
	Unspecified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
	Unspecified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
	Unspecified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion

S32.411S	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.412A	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.412B	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.412D	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.412G	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.412K	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.412S	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.413A	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.413B	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.413D	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.413G	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.413K	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.413S	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.414A	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.414B	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.414D	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.414G	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.414K	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.414S	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.415A	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.415B	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.415D	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.415G	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.415K	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.415S	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.416A	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.416B	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.416D	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.416G	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.416K	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion

S32.416S	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.421A	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed
	fracture
S32.421B	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.421D	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.421G	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.421K	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.421S	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.422A	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.422B	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.422D	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.422G	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.422K	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.422S	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.423A	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.423B	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.423D	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.423G	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.423K	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.423S	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.424A	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.424B	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.424D	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.424G	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.424K	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.424S	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.425A	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.425B	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.425D	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.425G	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing

S32.434D	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.434B	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
002.70 <del>1</del> /\	for closed fracture
S32.4333	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, initial encounter
S32.433S	encounter for fracture with nonunion  Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.433K	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent
S32.433G	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
	encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.433D	encounter for open fracture  Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent
S32.433B	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum, initial
	encounter for closed fracture
S32.432S S32.433A	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, sequela  Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum, initial
C22 422C	encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.432K	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, subsequent
S32.432G	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
	encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.432D	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, subsequent
S32.432B	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
	closed fracture
S32.432A	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, initial encounter for
S32.431S	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.431K	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
	encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.431G	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, subsequent
002.7010	encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.431D	open fracture  Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, subsequent
S32.431B	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, initial encounter for
	closed fracture
S32.431A	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, initial encounter for
S32.426S	encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.426K	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent
	encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.426G	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent
SSZ.4Z0D	encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.426D	open fracture  Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent
S32.426B	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for
332.420A	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.426A	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.425S	fracture with nonunion
S32.425K	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for

S32.441G	encounter for fracture with routine healing  Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, subsequent
S32.441D	for open fracture  Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, subsequent
S32.441B	for closed fracture  Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, initial encounter
S32.436S S32.441A	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum, sequela  Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, initial encounter
S32.436K	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
	subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.436G	subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum,
S32.436D	encounter for open fracture  Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum,
S32.436B	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum, initial
S32.436A	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.435S	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.435K	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.435G	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.435D	for open fracture
S32.435B	for closed fracture  Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, initial encounter
S32.435A	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, initial encounter
S32.434S	encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, sequela
_	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, subsequent
S32.434K	encounter for fracture with delayed healing

S32.443D	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum,
	subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.443G	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.443K	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.443S	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.444A	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.444B	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.444D	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.444G	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.444K	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.444S	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.445A	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.445B	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.445D	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.445G	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.445K	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.445S	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.446A	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.446B	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.446D	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.446G	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.446K	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.446S	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.451A	Displaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.451B	Displaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.451D	Displaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.451G	Displaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.451K	Displaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.451S	Displaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, sequela
002.4010	
S32.452A	Displaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture

S32.452D	Displaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.452G	Displaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.452K	Displaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.452S	Displaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.453A	Displaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.453B	Displaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.453D	Displaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.453G	Displaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.453K	Displaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.453S	Displaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.454A	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.454B	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.454D	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.454G	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.454K	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.454S	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.455A	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.455B	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.455D	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.455G	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.455K	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.455S	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.456A	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.456B	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.456D	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.456G	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.456K	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.456S	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.461A	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.461B	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture

S32.461D	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.461G	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.461K	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.461S	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.462A	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.462B	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.462D	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.462G	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.462K	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.462S	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.463A	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.463B	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.463D	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.463G	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.463K	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.463S	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.464A	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.464B	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.464D	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.464G	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.464K	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.464S	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.465A	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.465B	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.465D	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.465G	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.465K	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.465S	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.466A	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture

S32.466B	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial
000 1000	encounter for open fracture
S32.466D	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.466G	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.466K	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.466S	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.471A	Displaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.471B	Displaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.471D	Displaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.471G	Displaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.471K	Displaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.471S	Displaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.472A	Displaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.472B	Displaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.472D	Displaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.472G	Displaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.472K	Displaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.472S	Displaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.473A	Displaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.473B	Displaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.473D	Displaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.473G	Displaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.473K	Displaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.473S	Displaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.474A	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.474B	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.474D	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.474G	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.474K	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.474S	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.475A	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed
	fracture

S32.475B	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.475D	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.475G	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.475K	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.475S	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.476A	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.476B	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.476D	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.476G	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.476K	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.476S	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.481A	Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.481B	Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.481D	Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.481G	Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.481K	Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.481S	Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.482A	Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.482B	Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.482D	Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.482G	Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.482K	Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.482S	Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.483A	Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.483B	Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.483D	Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.483G	Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.483K	Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.483S	Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.484A	Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.484B	Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.484D	Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing

Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, sequela
Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, sequela
Nondisplaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
Nondisplaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
Nondisplaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
Nondisplaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
Nondisplaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
Nondisplaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
Other specified fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
Other specified fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
Other specified fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
Other specified fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
Other specified fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
Other specified fracture of right acetabulum, sequela
Other specified fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
Other specified fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
Other specified fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
Other specified fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
Other specified fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
Other specified fracture of left acetabulum, sequela
Other specified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
Other specified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
Other specified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
Other specified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
Other specified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion

Other specified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela  Unspecified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture  Unspecified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for open fracture  Unspecified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Unspecified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed
Unspecified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for open fracture  Unspecified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
Unspecified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
healing
Unspecified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed
healing
Unspecified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
Unspecified fracture of right pubis, sequela
Unspecified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture
Unspecified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for open fracture
Unspecified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
Unspecified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
Unspecified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
Unspecified fracture of left pubis, sequela
Unspecified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture
Unspecified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture
Unspecified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
Unspecified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
Unspecified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
Unspecified fracture of unspecified pubis, sequela
Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture
Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, initial encounter for open fracture
Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, sequela
Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture
Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, initial encounter for open fracture
Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, sequela
Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture
Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture
Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion

S32.519S	Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, sequela
S32.591A	Other specified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.591B	Other specified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.591D	Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.591G	Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.591K	Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.591S	Other specified fracture of right pubis, sequela
S32.592A	Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.592B	Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.592D	Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.592G	Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.592K	Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.592S	Other specified fracture of left pubis, sequela
S32.599A	Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.599B	Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.599D	Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.599G	Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.599K	Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.599S	Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, sequela
S32.601A	Unspecified fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.601B	Unspecified fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.601D	Unspecified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.601G	Unspecified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.601K	Unspecified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.601S	Unspecified fracture of right ischium, sequela
S32.602A	Unspecified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.602B	Unspecified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.602D	Unspecified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.602G	Unspecified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.602K	Unspecified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.602S	Unspecified fracture of left ischium, sequela
S32.609A	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.609B	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.609D	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.609G	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing

S32.609K	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.609S	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ischium, sequela
S32.611A	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.611B	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.611D	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.611G	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.611K	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.611S	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, sequela
S32.612A	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.612B	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.612D	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.612G	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.612K	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.612S	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, sequela
S32.613A	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.613B	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.613D	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.613G	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.613K	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.613S	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, sequela
S32.614A	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.614B	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.614D	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.614G	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.614K	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.614S	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, sequela
S32.615A	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.615B	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.615D	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.615G	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.615K	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.615S	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, sequela
S32.616A	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture

S32.616B	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.616D	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for
	fracture with routine healing
S32.616G	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.616K	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.616S	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, sequela
S32.691A	Other specified fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.691B	Other specified fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.691D	Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.691G	Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.691K	Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.691S	Other specified fracture of right ischium, sequela
S32.692A	Other specified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.692B	Other specified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.692D	Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.692G	Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.692K	Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.692S	Other specified fracture of left ischium, sequela
S32.699A	Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.699B	Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.699D	Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.699G	Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.699K	Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.699S	Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, sequela
S32.810A	Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.810B	Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.810D	Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.810G	Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.810K	Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.810S	Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, sequela
S32.811A	Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.811B	Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.811D	Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing

S32.811G	Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.811K	Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.811S	Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, sequela
S32.82xA	Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.82xB	Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.82xD	Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.82xG	Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.82xK	Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.82xS	Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, sequela
S32.89xA	Fracture of other parts of pelvis, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.89xB	Fracture of other parts of pelvis, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.89xD	Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.89xG	Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.89xK	Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.89xS	Fracture of other parts of pelvis, sequela
S32.9xxA	Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.9xxB	Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.9xxD	Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.9xxG	Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.9xxK	Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.9xxS	Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, sequela
S35.00xA	Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, initial encounter
S35.00xD	Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, subsequent encounter
S35.00xS	Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, sequela
S35.01xA	Minor laceration of abdominal aorta, initial encounter
S35.01xD	Minor laceration of abdominal aorta, subsequent encounter
S35.01xS	Minor laceration of abdominal aorta, sequela
S35.02xA	Major laceration of abdominal aorta, initial encounter
S35.02xD	Major laceration of abdominal aorta, subsequent encounter
S35.02xS	Major laceration of abdominal aorta, sequela
S35.09xA	Other injury of abdominal aorta, initial encounter
S35.09xD	Other injury of abdominal aorta, subsequent encounter
S35.09xS	Other injury of abdominal aorta, sequela
S35.10xA	Unspecified injury of inferior vena cava, initial encounter
S35.10xD	Unspecified injury of inferior vena cava, subsequent encounter
S35.10xS	Unspecified injury of inferior vena cava, sequela

S35.11xA	Minor laceration of inferior vena cava, initial encounter
S35.11xD	Minor laceration of inferior vena cava, subsequent encounter
S35.11xS	Minor laceration of inferior vena cava, sequela
S35.12xA	Major laceration of inferior vena cava, initial encounter
S35.12xD	Major laceration of inferior vena cava, subsequent encounter
S35.12xS	Major laceration of inferior vena cava, sequela
S35.19xA	Other injury of inferior vena cava, initial encounter
S35.19xD	Other injury of inferior vena cava, subsequent encounter
S35.19xS	Other injury of inferior vena cava, sequela
S35.211A	Minor laceration of celiac artery, initial encounter
S35.211D	Minor laceration of celiac artery, subsequent encounter
S35.211S	Minor laceration of celiac artery, sequela
S35.212A	Major laceration of celiac artery, initial encounter
S35.212D	Major laceration of celiac artery, subsequent encounter
S35.212S	Major laceration of celiac artery, sequela
S35.218A	Other injury of celiac artery, initial encounter
S35.218D	Other injury of celiac artery, subsequent encounter
S35.218S	Other injury of celiac artery, sequela
S35.219A	Unspecified injury of celiac artery, initial encounter
S35.219D	Unspecified injury of celiac artery, subsequent encounter
S35.219S	Unspecified injury of celiac artery, sequela
S35.221A	Minor laceration of superior mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.221D	Minor laceration of superior mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.221S	Minor laceration of superior mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.222A	Major laceration of superior mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.222D	Major laceration of superior mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.222S	Major laceration of superior mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.228A	Other injury of superior mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.228D	Other injury of superior mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.228S	Other injury of superior mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.229A	Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.229D	Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.229S	Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.231A	Minor laceration of inferior mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.231D	Minor laceration of inferior mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.231S	Minor laceration of inferior mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.232A	Major laceration of inferior mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.232D	Major laceration of inferior mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.232S	Major laceration of inferior mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.238A	Other injury of inferior mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.238D	Other injury of inferior mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.238S	Other injury of inferior mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.239A	Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric artery, initial encounter
-	

S35.239D	Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.239S	Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.291A	Minor laceration of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.291D	Minor laceration of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.291S	Minor laceration of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.292A	Major laceration of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.292D	Major laceration of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.292S	Major laceration of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.298A	Other injury of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.298D	Other injury of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.298S	Other injury of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.299A	Unspecified injury of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.299D	Unspecified injury of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.299S	Unspecified injury of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.311A	Laceration of portal vein, initial encounter
S35.311D	Laceration of portal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.311S	Laceration of portal vein, sequela
S35.318A	Other specified injury of portal vein, initial encounter
S35.318D	Other specified injury of portal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.318S	Other specified injury of portal vein, sequela
S35.319A	Unspecified injury of portal vein, initial encounter
S35.319D	Unspecified injury of portal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.319S	Unspecified injury of portal vein, sequela
S35.321A	Laceration of splenic vein, initial encounter
S35.321D	Laceration of splenic vein, subsequent encounter
S35.321S	Laceration of splenic vein, sequela
S35.328A	Other specified injury of splenic vein, initial encounter
S35.328D	Other specified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter
S35.328S	Other specified injury of splenic vein, sequela
S35.329A	Unspecified injury of splenic vein, initial encounter
S35.329D	Unspecified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter
S35.329S	Unspecified injury of splenic vein, sequela
S35.331A	Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter
S35.331D	Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter
S35.331S	Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, sequela
S35.338A	Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter
S35.338D	Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter
S35.338S	Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela
S35.339A	Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter
S35.339D	Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter
S35.339S	Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela
S35.341A	Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter
S35.341D	Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter

S35.341S	Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela
S35.348A	Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter
S35.348D	Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter
S35.348S	Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela
S35.349A	Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter
S35.349D	Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter
S35.349S	Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela
S35.401A	Unspecified injury of right renal artery, initial encounter
S35.401D	Unspecified injury of right renal artery, subsequent encounter
S35.401S	Unspecified injury of right renal artery, sequela
S35.402A	Unspecified injury of left renal artery, initial encounter
S35.402D	Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter
S35.402S	Unspecified injury of left renal artery, sequela
S35.403A	Unspecified injury of unspecified renal artery, initial encounter
S35.403D	Unspecified injury of unspecified renal artery, subsequent encounter
S35.403S	Unspecified injury of unspecified renal artery, sequela
S35.404A	Unspecified injury of right renal vein, initial encounter
S35.404D	Unspecified injury of right renal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.404S	Unspecified injury of right renal vein, sequela
S35.405A	Unspecified injury of left renal vein, initial encounter
S35.405D	Unspecified injury of left renal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.405S	Unspecified injury of left renal vein, sequela
S35.406A	Unspecified injury of unspecified renal vein, initial encounter
S35.406D	Unspecified injury of unspecified renal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.406S	Unspecified injury of unspecified renal vein, sequela
S35.411A	Laceration of right renal artery, initial encounter
S35.411D	Laceration of right renal artery, subsequent encounter
S35.411S	Laceration of right renal artery, sequela
S35.412A	Laceration of left renal artery, initial encounter
S35.412D	Laceration of left renal artery, subsequent encounter
S35.412S	Laceration of left renal artery, sequela
S35.413A	Laceration of unspecified renal artery, initial encounter
S35.413D	Laceration of unspecified renal artery, subsequent encounter
S35.413S	Laceration of unspecified renal artery, sequela
S35.414A	Laceration of right renal vein, initial encounter
S35.414D	Laceration of right renal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.414S	Laceration of right renal vein, sequela
S35.415A	Laceration of left renal vein, initial encounter
S35.415D	Laceration of left renal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.415S	Laceration of left renal vein, sequela
S35.416A	Laceration of unspecified renal vein, initial encounter
S35.416D	Laceration of unspecified renal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.416S	Laceration of unspecified renal vein, sequela
-	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·

S35.491A	Other specified injury of right renal artery, initial encounter
S35.491D	Other specified injury of right renal artery, subsequent encounter
S35.491S	Other specified injury of right renal artery, sequela
S35.492A	Other specified injury of left renal artery, initial encounter
S35.492D	Other specified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter
S35.492S	Other specified injury of left renal artery, sequela
S35.493A	Other specified injury of unspecified renal artery, initial encounter
S35.493D	Other specified injury of unspecified renal artery, subsequent encounter
S35.493S	Other specified injury of unspecified renal artery, sequela
S35.494A	Other specified injury of right renal vein, initial encounter
S35.494D	Other specified injury of right renal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.494S	Other specified injury of right renal vein, sequela
S35.495A	Other specified injury of left renal vein, initial encounter
S35.495D	Other specified injury of left renal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.495S	Other specified injury of left renal vein, sequela
S35.496A	Other specified injury of unspecified renal vein, initial encounter
S35.496D	Other specified injury of unspecified renal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.496S	Other specified injury of unspecified renal vein, sequela
S35.50xA	Injury of unspecified iliac blood vessel(s), initial encounter
S35.50xD	Injury of unspecified iliac blood vessel(s), subsequent encounter
S35.50xS	Injury of unspecified iliac blood vessel(s), sequela
S35.511A	Injury of right iliac artery, initial encounter
S35.511D	Injury of right iliac artery, subsequent encounter
S35.511S	Injury of right iliac artery, sequela
S35.512A	Injury of left iliac artery, initial encounter
S35.512D	Injury of left iliac artery, subsequent encounter
S35.512S	Injury of left iliac artery, sequela
S35.513A	Injury of unspecified iliac artery, initial encounter
S35.513D	Injury of unspecified iliac artery, subsequent encounter
S35.513S	Injury of unspecified iliac artery, sequela
S35.514A	Injury of right iliac vein, initial encounter
S35.514D	Injury of right iliac vein, subsequent encounter
S35.514S	Injury of right iliac vein, sequela
S35.515A	Injury of left iliac vein, initial encounter
S35.515D	Injury of left iliac vein, subsequent encounter
S35.515S	Injury of left iliac vein, sequela
S35.516A	Injury of unspecified iliac vein, initial encounter
S35.516D	Injury of unspecified iliac vein, subsequent encounter
S35.516S	Injury of unspecified iliac vein, sequela
S35.531A	Injury of right uterine artery, initial encounter
S35.531D	Injury of right uterine artery, subsequent encounter
S35.531S	Injury of right uterine artery, sequela
S35.532A	Injury of left uterine artery, initial encounter
-	

S35.532D	Injury of left uterine artery, subsequent encounter
S35.532S	Injury of left uterine artery, sequela
S35.533A	Injury of unspecified uterine artery, initial encounter
S35.533D	Injury of unspecified uterine artery, subsequent encounter
S35.533S	Injury of unspecified uterine artery, sequela
S35.534A	Injury of right uterine vein, initial encounter
S35.534D	Injury of right uterine vein, subsequent encounter
S35.534S	Injury of right uterine vein, sequela
S35.535A	Injury of left uterine vein, initial encounter
S35.535D	Injury of left uterine vein, subsequent encounter
S35.535S	Injury of left uterine vein, sequela
S35.536A	Injury of unspecified uterine vein, initial encounter
S35.536D	Injury of unspecified uterine vein, subsequent encounter
S35.536S	Injury of unspecified uterine vein, sequela
S35.59xA	Injury of other iliac blood vessels, initial encounter
S35.59xD	Injury of other iliac blood vessels, subsequent encounter
S35.59xS	Injury of other iliac blood vessels, sequela
S35.8x1A	Laceration of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial
000.0x174	encounter
S35.8x1D	Laceration of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter
S35.8x1S	Laceration of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela
S35.8x8A	Other specified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter
S35.8x8D	Other specified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter
S35.8x8S	Other specified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela
S35.8x9A	Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter
S35.8x9D	Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter
S35.8x9S	Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela
S35.90xA	Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter
S35.90xD	Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter
S35.90xS	Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela
S35.91xA	Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter
S35.91xD	Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level,
00E 04::0	subsequent encounter
S35.91xS	Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela
S35.99xA	Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter
S35.99xD	Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter

S35.99xS	Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela
S36.00xS	Unspecified injury of spleen, sequela
S36.020S	Minor contusion of spleen, sequela
S36.021S	Major contusion of spleen, sequela
S36.029S	Unspecified contusion of spleen, sequela
S36.030S	Superficial (capsular) laceration of spleen, sequela
S36.031S	Moderate laceration of spleen, sequela
S36.032A	Major laceration of spleen, initial encounter
S36.032D	Major laceration of spleen, subsequent encounter
S36.032S	Major laceration of spleen, sequela
S36.039S	Unspecified laceration of spleen, sequela
S36.09xS	Other injury of spleen, sequela
S36.112A	Contusion of liver, initial encounter
S36.112D	Contusion of liver, subsequent encounter
S36.112S	Contusion of liver, sequela
S36.113A	Laceration of liver, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S36.113D	Laceration of liver, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S36.113S	Laceration of liver, unspecified degree, sequela
S36.114A	Minor laceration of liver, initial encounter
S36.114D	Minor laceration of liver, subsequent encounter
S36.114S	Minor laceration of liver, sequela
S36.115A	Moderate laceration of liver, initial encounter
S36.115D	Moderate laceration of liver, subsequent encounter
S36.115S	Moderate laceration of liver, sequela
S36.116A	Major laceration of liver, initial encounter
S36.116D	Major laceration of liver, subsequent encounter
S36.116S	Major laceration of liver, sequela
S36.118A	Other injury of liver, initial encounter
S36.118D	Other injury of liver, subsequent encounter
S36.118S	Other injury of liver, sequela
S36.119A	Unspecified injury of liver, initial encounter
S36.119D	Unspecified injury of liver, subsequent encounter
S36.119S	Unspecified injury of liver, sequela
S36.122A	Contusion of gallbladder, initial encounter
S36.122D	Contusion of gallbladder, subsequent encounter
S36.122S	Contusion of gallbladder, sequela
S36.123A	Laceration of gallbladder, initial encounter
S36.123D	Laceration of gallbladder, subsequent encounter
S36.123S	Laceration of gallbladder, sequela
S36.128A	Other injury of gallbladder, initial encounter
S36.128D	Other injury of gallbladder, subsequent encounter
S36.128S	Other injury of gallbladder, sequela

S36.129A	Unspecified injury of gallbladder, initial encounter
S36.129D	Unspecified injury of gallbladder, subsequent encounter
S36.129S	Unspecified injury of gallbladder, sequela
S36.13xA	Injury of bile duct, initial encounter
S36.13xD	Injury of bile duct, subsequent encounter
S36.13xS	Injury of bile duct, sequela
S36.200A	Unspecified injury of head of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.200D	Unspecified injury of head of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.200S	Unspecified injury of head of pancreas, sequela
S36.201A	Unspecified injury of body of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.201D	Unspecified injury of body of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.201S	Unspecified injury of body of pancreas, sequela
S36.202A	Unspecified injury of tail of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.202D	Unspecified injury of tail of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.202S	Unspecified injury of tail of pancreas, sequela
S36.209A	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.209D	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.209S	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of pancreas, sequela
S36.220A	Contusion of head of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.220D	Contusion of head of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.220S	Contusion of head of pancreas, sequela
S36.221A	Contusion of body of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.221D	Contusion of body of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.221S	Contusion of body of pancreas, sequela
S36.222A	Contusion of tail of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.222D	Contusion of tail of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.222S	Contusion of tail of pancreas, sequela
S36.229A	Contusion of unspecified part of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.229D	Contusion of unspecified part of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.229S	Contusion of unspecified part of pancreas, sequela
S36.230A	Laceration of head of pancreas, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S36.230D	Laceration of head of pancreas, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S36.230S	Laceration of head of pancreas, unspecified degree, sequela
S36.231A	Laceration of body of pancreas, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S36.231D	Laceration of body of pancreas, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S36.231S	Laceration of body of pancreas, unspecified degree, sequela
S36.232A	Laceration of tail of pancreas, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S36.232D	Laceration of tail of pancreas, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S36.232S	Laceration of tail of pancreas, unspecified degree, sequela
S36.239A	Laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S36.239D	Laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S36.239S	Laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, unspecified degree, sequela
S36.240A	Minor laceration of head of pancreas, initial encounter
·	

S36.240D	Minor laceration of head of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.240S	Minor laceration of head of pancreas, sequela
S36.241A	Minor laceration of body of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.241D	Minor laceration of body of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.241S	Minor laceration of body of pancreas, sequela
S36.242A	Minor laceration of tail of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.242D	Minor laceration of tail of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.242S	Minor laceration of tail of pancreas, sequela
S36.249A	Minor laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.249D	Minor laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.249S	Minor laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, sequela
S36.250A	Moderate laceration of head of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.250D	Moderate laceration of head of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.250S	Moderate laceration of head of pancreas, sequela
S36.251A	Moderate laceration of body of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.251D	Moderate laceration of body of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.251S	Moderate laceration of body of pancreas, sequela
S36.252A	Moderate laceration of tail of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.252D	Moderate laceration of tail of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.252S	Moderate laceration of tail of pancreas, sequela
S36.259A	Moderate laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.259D	Moderate laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.259S	Moderate laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, sequela
S36.260A	Major laceration of head of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.260D	Major laceration of head of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.260S	Major laceration of head of pancreas, sequela
S36.261A	Major laceration of body of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.261D	Major laceration of body of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.261S	Major laceration of body of pancreas, sequela
S36.262A	Major laceration of tail of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.262D	Major laceration of tail of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.262S	Major laceration of tail of pancreas, sequela
S36.269A	Major laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.269D	Major laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.269S	Major laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, sequela
S36.290A	Other injury of head of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.290D	Other injury of head of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.290S	Other injury of head of pancreas, sequela
S36.291A	Other injury of body of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.291D	Other injury of body of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.291S	Other injury of body of pancreas, sequela
S36.292A	Other injury of tail of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.292D	Other injury of tail of pancreas, subsequent encounter
L	

S36.292S	Other injury of tail of pancreas, sequela
S36.299A	Other injury of unspecified part of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.299D	Other injury of unspecified part of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.299S	Other injury of unspecified part of pancreas, sequela
S36.30xA	Unspecified injury of stomach, initial encounter
S36.30xD	Unspecified injury of stomach, subsequent encounter
S36.30xS	Unspecified injury of stomach, sequela
S36.32xA	Contusion of stomach, initial encounter
S36.32xD	Contusion of stomach, subsequent encounter
S36.32xS	Contusion of stomach, sequela
S36.33xA	Laceration of stomach, initial encounter
S36.33xD	Laceration of stomach, subsequent encounter
S36.33xS	Laceration of stomach, sequela
S36.39xA	Other injury of stomach, initial encounter
S36.39xD	Other injury of stomach, subsequent encounter
S36.39xS	Other injury of stomach, sequela
S36.400A	Unspecified injury of duodenum, initial encounter
S36.400D	Unspecified injury of duodenum, subsequent encounter
S36.400S	Unspecified injury of duodenum, sequela
S36.408A	Unspecified injury of other part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.408D	Unspecified injury of other part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.408S	Unspecified injury of other part of small intestine, sequela
S36.409A	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.409D	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.409S	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of small intestine, sequela
S36.410A	Primary blast injury of duodenum, initial encounter
S36.410D	Primary blast injury of duodenum, subsequent encounter
S36.410S	Primary blast injury of duodenum, sequela
S36.418A	Primary blast injury of other part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.418D	Primary blast injury of other part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.418S	Primary blast injury of other part of small intestine, sequela
S36.419A	Primary blast injury of unspecified part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.419D	Primary blast injury of unspecified part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.419S	Primary blast injury of unspecified part of small intestine, sequela
S36.420A	Contusion of duodenum, initial encounter
S36.420D	Contusion of duodenum, subsequent encounter
S36.420S	Contusion of duodenum, sequela
S36.428A	Contusion of other part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.428D	Contusion of other part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.428S	Contusion of other part of small intestine, sequela
S36.429A	Contusion of unspecified part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.429D	Contusion of unspecified part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.429S	Contusion of unspecified part of small intestine, sequela
L	

S36.430A	Laceration of duodenum, initial encounter
S36.430D	Laceration of duodenum, subsequent encounter
S36.430S	Laceration of duodenum, sequela
S36.438A	Laceration of other part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.438D	Laceration of other part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.438S	Laceration of other part of small intestine, sequela
S36.439A	Laceration of unspecified part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.439D	Laceration of unspecified part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.439S	Laceration of unspecified part of small intestine, sequela
S36.490A	Other injury of duodenum, initial encounter
S36.490D	Other injury of duodenum, subsequent encounter
S36.490S	Other injury of duodenum, sequela
S36.498A	Other injury of other part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.498D	Other injury of other part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.498S	Other injury of other part of small intestine, sequela
S36.499A	Other injury of unspecified part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.499D	Other injury of unspecified part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.499S	Other injury of unspecified part of small intestine, sequela
S36.500A	Unspecified injury of ascending [right] colon, initial encounter
S36.500D	Unspecified injury of ascending [right] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.500S	Unspecified injury of ascending [right] colon, sequela
S36.501A	Unspecified injury of transverse colon, initial encounter
S36.501D	Unspecified injury of transverse colon, subsequent encounter
S36.501S	Unspecified injury of transverse colon, sequela
S36.502A	Unspecified injury of descending [left] colon, initial encounter
S36.502D	Unspecified injury of descending [left] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.502S	Unspecified injury of descending [left] colon, sequela
S36.503A	Unspecified injury of sigmoid colon, initial encounter
S36.503D	Unspecified injury of sigmoid colon, subsequent encounter
S36.503S	Unspecified injury of sigmoid colon, sequela
S36.508A	Unspecified injury of other part of colon, initial encounter
S36.508D	Unspecified injury of other part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.508S	Unspecified injury of other part of colon, sequela
S36.509A	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of colon, initial encounter
S36.509D	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.509S	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of colon, sequela
S36.510A	Primary blast injury of ascending [right] colon, initial encounter
S36.510D	Primary blast injury of ascending [right] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.510S	Primary blast injury of ascending [right] colon, sequela
S36.511A	Primary blast injury of transverse colon, initial encounter
S36.511D	Primary blast injury of transverse colon, subsequent encounter
S36.511S	Primary blast injury of transverse colon, sequela
S36.512A	Primary blast injury of descending [left] colon, initial encounter

S36.512D	Primary blast injury of descending [left] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.512S	Primary blast injury of descending [left] colon, sequela
S36.513A	Primary blast injury of sigmoid colon, initial encounter
S36.513D	Primary blast injury of sigmoid colon, subsequent encounter
S36.513S	Primary blast injury of sigmoid colon, sequela
S36.518A	Primary blast injury of other part of colon, initial encounter
S36.518D	Primary blast injury of other part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.518S	Primary blast injury of other part of colon, sequela
S36.519A	Primary blast injury of unspecified part of colon, initial encounter
S36.519D	Primary blast injury of unspecified part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.519S	Primary blast injury of unspecified part of colon, sequela
S36.520A	Contusion of ascending [right] colon, initial encounter
S36.520D	Contusion of ascending [right] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.520S	Contusion of ascending [right] colon, sequela
S36.521A	Contusion of transverse colon, initial encounter
S36.521D	Contusion of transverse colon, subsequent encounter
S36.521S	Contusion of transverse colon, sequela
S36.522A	Contusion of descending [left] colon, initial encounter
S36.522D	Contusion of descending [left] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.522S	Contusion of descending [left] colon, sequela
S36.523A	Contusion of sigmoid colon, initial encounter
S36.523D	Contusion of sigmoid colon, subsequent encounter
S36.523S	Contusion of sigmoid colon, sequela
S36.528A	Contusion of other part of colon, initial encounter
S36.528D	Contusion of other part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.528S	Contusion of other part of colon, sequela
S36.529A	Contusion of unspecified part of colon, initial encounter
S36.529D	Contusion of unspecified part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.529S	Contusion of unspecified part of colon, sequela
S36.530A	Laceration of ascending [right] colon, initial encounter
S36.530D	Laceration of ascending [right] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.530S	Laceration of ascending [right] colon, sequela
S36.531A	Laceration of transverse colon, initial encounter
S36.531D	Laceration of transverse colon, subsequent encounter
S36.531S	Laceration of transverse colon, sequela
S36.532A	Laceration of descending [left] colon, initial encounter
S36.532D	Laceration of descending [left] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.532S	Laceration of descending [left] colon, sequela
S36.533A	Laceration of sigmoid colon, initial encounter
S36.533D	Laceration of sigmoid colon, subsequent encounter
S36.533S	Laceration of sigmoid colon, sequela
S36.538A	Laceration of other part of colon, initial encounter
S36.538D	Laceration of other part of colon, subsequent encounter

COC FOOC	I acception of other word of color convolu
S36.538S	Laceration of other part of colon, sequela
S36.539A	Laceration of unspecified part of colon, initial encounter
S36.539D	Laceration of unspecified part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.539S	Laceration of unspecified part of colon, sequela
S36.590A	Other injury of ascending [right] colon, initial encounter
S36.590D	Other injury of ascending [right] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.590S	Other injury of ascending [right] colon, sequela
S36.591A	Other injury of transverse colon, initial encounter
S36.591D	Other injury of transverse colon, subsequent encounter
S36.591S	Other injury of transverse colon, sequela
S36.592A	Other injury of descending [left] colon, initial encounter
S36.592D	Other injury of descending [left] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.592S	Other injury of descending [left] colon, sequela
S36.593A	Other injury of sigmoid colon, initial encounter
S36.593D	Other injury of sigmoid colon, subsequent encounter
S36.593S	Other injury of sigmoid colon, sequela
S36.598A	Other injury of other part of colon, initial encounter
S36.598D	Other injury of other part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.598S	Other injury of other part of colon, sequela
S36.599A	Other injury of unspecified part of colon, initial encounter
S36.599D	Other injury of unspecified part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.599S	Other injury of unspecified part of colon, sequela
S36.60xA	Unspecified injury of rectum, initial encounter
S36.60xD	Unspecified injury of rectum, subsequent encounter
S36.60xS	Unspecified injury of rectum, sequela
S36.61xA	Primary blast injury of rectum, initial encounter
S36.61xD	Primary blast injury of rectum, subsequent encounter
S36.61xS	Primary blast injury of rectum, sequela
S36.62xA	Contusion of rectum, initial encounter
S36.62xD	Contusion of rectum, subsequent encounter
S36.62xS	Contusion of rectum, sequela
S36.63xA	Laceration of rectum, initial encounter
S36.63xD	Laceration of rectum, subsequent encounter
S36.63xS	Laceration of rectum, sequela
S36.69xA	Other injury of rectum, initial encounter
S36.69xD	Other injury of rectum, subsequent encounter
S36.69xS	Other injury of rectum, sequela
S36.81xA	Injury of peritoneum, initial encounter
S36.81xD	Injury of peritoneum, subsequent encounter
S36.81xS	Injury of peritoneum, sequela
S36.892A	Contusion of other intra-abdominal organs, initial encounter
S36.892D	Contusion of other intra-abdominal organs, subsequent encounter
S36.892S	Contusion of other intra-abdominal organs, sequela

S36.893A	Laceration of other intra-abdominal organs, initial encounter
S36.893D	Laceration of other intra-abdominal organs, subsequent encounter
S36.893S	Laceration of other intra-abdominal organs, sequela
S36.898A	Other injury of other intra-abdominal organs, initial encounter
S36.898D	Other injury of other intra-abdominal organs, subsequent encounter
S36.898S	Other injury of other intra-abdominal organs, sequela
S36.899A	Unspecified injury of other intra-abdominal organs, initial encounter
S36.899D	Unspecified injury of other intra-abdominal organs, subsequent encounter
S36.899S	Unspecified injury of other intra-abdominal organs, sequela
S36.90xA	Unspecified injury of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, initial encounter
S36.90xD	Unspecified injury of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, subsequent encounter
S36.90xS	Unspecified injury of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, sequela
S36.92xA	Contusion of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, initial encounter
S36.92xD	Contusion of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, subsequent encounter
S36.92xS	Contusion of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, sequela
S36.93xA	Laceration of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, initial encounter
S36.93xD	Laceration of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, subsequent encounter
S36.93xS	Laceration of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, sequela
S36.99xA	Other injury of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, initial encounter
S36.99xD	Other injury of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, subsequent encounter
S36.99xS	Other injury of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, sequela
S37.001A	Unspecified injury of right kidney, initial encounter
S37.001D	Unspecified injury of right kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.001S	Unspecified injury of right kidney, sequela
S37.002A	Unspecified injury of left kidney, initial encounter
S37.002D	Unspecified injury of left kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.002S	Unspecified injury of left kidney, sequela
S37.009A	Unspecified injury of unspecified kidney, initial encounter
S37.009D	Unspecified injury of unspecified kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.009S	Unspecified injury of unspecified kidney, sequela
S37.011A	Minor contusion of right kidney, initial encounter
S37.011D	Minor contusion of right kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.011S	Minor contusion of right kidney, sequela
S37.012A	Minor contusion of left kidney, initial encounter
S37.012D	Minor contusion of left kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.012S	Minor contusion of left kidney, sequela
S37.019A	Minor contusion of unspecified kidney, initial encounter
S37.019D	Minor contusion of unspecified kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.019S	Minor contusion of unspecified kidney, sequela
S37.021A	Major contusion of right kidney, initial encounter
S37.021D	Major contusion of right kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.021S	Major contusion of right kidney, sequela
S37.022A	Major contusion of left kidney, initial encounter
-	

S37.022D	Major contusion of left kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.022S	Major contusion of left kidney, sequela
S37.029A	Major contusion of unspecified kidney, initial encounter
S37.029D	Major contusion of unspecified kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.029S	Major contusion of unspecified kidney, sequela
S37.031A	Laceration of right kidney, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S37.031D	Laceration of right kidney, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S37.031S	Laceration of right kidney, unspecified degree, sequela
S37.032A	Laceration of left kidney, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S37.032D	Laceration of left kidney, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S37.032S	Laceration of left kidney, unspecified degree, sequela
S37.039A	Laceration of unspecified kidney, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S37.039D	Laceration of unspecified kidney, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S37.039S	Laceration of unspecified kidney, unspecified degree, sequela
S37.041A	Minor laceration of right kidney, initial encounter
S37.041D	Minor laceration of right kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.041S	Minor laceration of right kidney, sequela
S37.042A	Minor laceration of left kidney, initial encounter
S37.042D	Minor laceration of left kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.042S	Minor laceration of left kidney, sequela
S37.049A	Minor laceration of unspecified kidney, initial encounter
S37.049D	Minor laceration of unspecified kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.049S	Minor laceration of unspecified kidney, sequela
S37.051A	Moderate laceration of right kidney, initial encounter
S37.051D	Moderate laceration of right kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.051S	Moderate laceration of right kidney, sequela
S37.052A	Moderate laceration of left kidney, initial encounter
S37.052D	Moderate laceration of left kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.052S	Moderate laceration of left kidney, sequela
S37.059A	Moderate laceration of unspecified kidney, initial encounter
S37.059D	Moderate laceration of unspecified kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.059S	Moderate laceration of unspecified kidney, sequela
S37.061A	Major laceration of right kidney, initial encounter
S37.061D	Major laceration of right kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.061S	Major laceration of right kidney, sequela
S37.062A	Major laceration of left kidney, initial encounter
S37.062D	Major laceration of left kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.062S	Major laceration of left kidney, sequela
S37.069A	Major laceration of unspecified kidney, initial encounter
S37.069D	Major laceration of unspecified kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.069S	Major laceration of unspecified kidney, sequela
S37.091A	Other injury of right kidney, initial encounter
S37.091D	Other injury of right kidney, subsequent encounter
L	

S37.091S	Other injury of right kidney, sequela
S37.092A	Other injury of left kidney, initial encounter
S37.092D	Other injury of left kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.092S	Other injury of left kidney, sequela
S37.099A	Other injury of unspecified kidney, initial encounter
S37.099D	Other injury of unspecified kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.099S	Other injury of unspecified kidney, sequela
S37.10xA	Unspecified injury of ureter, initial encounter
S37.10xD	Unspecified injury of ureter, subsequent encounter
S37.10xS	Unspecified injury of ureter, sequela
S37.12xA	Contusion of ureter, initial encounter
S37.12xD	Contusion of ureter, subsequent encounter
S37.12xS	Contusion of ureter, sequela
S37.13xA	Laceration of ureter, initial encounter
S37.13xD	Laceration of ureter, subsequent encounter
S37.13xS	Laceration of ureter, sequela
S37.19xA	Other injury of ureter, initial encounter
S37.19xD	Other injury of ureter, subsequent encounter
S37.19xS	Other injury of ureter, sequela
S37.20xA	Unspecified injury of bladder, initial encounter
S37.20xD	Unspecified injury of bladder, subsequent encounter
S37.20xS	Unspecified injury of bladder, sequela
S37.22xA	Contusion of bladder, initial encounter
S37.22xD	Contusion of bladder, subsequent encounter
S37.22xS	Contusion of bladder, sequela
S37.23xA	Laceration of bladder, initial encounter
S37.23xD	Laceration of bladder, subsequent encounter
S37.23xS	Laceration of bladder, sequela
S37.29xA	Other injury of bladder, initial encounter
S37.29xD	Other injury of bladder, subsequent encounter
S37.29xS	Other injury of bladder, sequela
S37.30xA	Unspecified injury of urethra, initial encounter
S37.30xD	Unspecified injury of urethra, subsequent encounter
S37.30xS	Unspecified injury of urethra, sequela
S37.32xA	Contusion of urethra, initial encounter
S37.32xD	Contusion of urethra, subsequent encounter
S37.32xS	Contusion of urethra, sequela
S37.33xA	Laceration of urethra, initial encounter
S37.33xD	Laceration of urethra, subsequent encounter
S37.33xS	Laceration of urethra, sequela
S37.39xA	Other injury of urethra, initial encounter
S37.39xD	Other injury of urethra, subsequent encounter
S37.39xS	Other injury of urethra, sequela
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·

S37.401A	Unspecified injury of ovary, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.401D	Unspecified injury of ovary, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.401S	Unspecified injury of ovary, unilateral, sequela
S37.402A	Unspecified injury of ovary, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.402D	Unspecified injury of ovary, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.402S	Unspecified injury of ovary, bilateral, sequela
S37.409A	Unspecified injury of ovary, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.409D	Unspecified injury of ovary, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.409S	Unspecified injury of ovary, unspecified, sequela
S37.421A	Contusion of ovary, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.421D	Contusion of ovary, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.421S	Contusion of ovary, unilateral, sequela
S37.422A	Contusion of ovary, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.422D	Contusion of ovary, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.422S	Contusion of ovary, bilateral, sequela
S37.429A	Contusion of ovary, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.429D	Contusion of ovary, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.429S	Contusion of ovary, unspecified, sequela
S37.431A	Laceration of ovary, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.431D	Laceration of ovary, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.431S	Laceration of ovary, unilateral, sequela
S37.432A	Laceration of ovary, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.432D	Laceration of ovary, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.432S	Laceration of ovary, bilateral, sequela
S37.439A	Laceration of ovary, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.439D	Laceration of ovary, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.439S	Laceration of ovary, unspecified, sequela
S37.491A	Other injury of ovary, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.491D	Other injury of ovary, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.491S	Other injury of ovary, unilateral, sequela
S37.492A	Other injury of ovary, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.492D	Other injury of ovary, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.492S	Other injury of ovary, bilateral, sequela
S37.499A	Other injury of ovary, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.499D	Other injury of ovary, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.499S	Other injury of ovary, unspecified, sequela
S37.501A	Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.501D	Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.501S	Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela
S37.502A	Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.502D	Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.502S	Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela
S37.509A	Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter

_	
S37.509D	Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.509S	Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela
S37.511A	Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.511D	Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.511S	Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela
S37.512A	Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.512D	Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.512S	Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela
S37.519A	Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.519D	Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.519S	Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela
S37.521A	Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.521D	Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.521S	Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela
S37.522A	Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.522D	Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.522S	Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela
S37.529A	Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.529D	Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.529S	Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela
S37.531A	Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.531D	Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.531S	Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela
S37.532A	Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.532D	Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.532S	Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela
S37.539A	Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.539D	Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.539S	Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela
S37.591A	Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.591D	Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.591S	Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela
S37.592A	Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.592D	Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.592S	Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela
S37.599A	Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.599D	Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.599S	Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela
S37.60xA	Unspecified injury of uterus, initial encounter
S37.60xD	Unspecified injury of uterus, subsequent encounter
S37.60xS	Unspecified injury of uterus, sequela
S37.62xA	Contusion of uterus, initial encounter
S37.62xD	Contusion of uterus, subsequent encounter
1	1

S37.62xS	Contusion of uterus, sequela
S37.63xA	Laceration of uterus, initial encounter
S37.63xD	Laceration of uterus, subsequent encounter
S37.63xS	Laceration of uterus, subsequent encounter
S37.69xA	Other injury of uterus, initial encounter
S37.69xD	Other injury of uterus, subsequent encounter
S37.69xS	Other injury of uterus, subsequent encounter  Other injury of uterus, sequela
S37.832A	Contusion of adrenal gland, initial encounter
S37.812D	Contusion of adrenal gland, subsequent encounter
S37.812S	Contusion of adrenal gland, sequela
S37.8123	Laceration of adrenal gland, initial encounter
S37.813D	Laceration of adrenal gland, initial encounter
S37.813S	·
S37.818A	Laceration of adrenal gland, sequela
S37.818D	Other injury of adrenal gland, initial encounter
	Other injury of adrenal gland, subsequent encounter
S37.818S	Other injury of adrenal gland, sequela
S37.819A	Unspecified injury of adrenal gland, initial encounter
S37.819D	Unspecified injury of adrenal gland, subsequent encounter
S37.819S	Unspecified injury of adrenal gland, sequela
S37.822A	Contusion of prostate, initial encounter
S37.822D	Contusion of prostate, subsequent encounter
S37.822S	Contusion of prostate, sequela
S37.823A	Laceration of prostate, initial encounter
S37.823D	Laceration of prostate, subsequent encounter
S37.823S	Laceration of prostate, sequela
S37.828A	Other injury of prostate, initial encounter
S37.828D	Other injury of prostate, subsequent encounter
S37.828S	Other injury of prostate, sequela
S37.829A	Unspecified injury of prostate, initial encounter
S37.829D	Unspecified injury of prostate, subsequent encounter
S37.829S	Unspecified injury of prostate, sequela
S37.892A	Contusion of other urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.892D	Contusion of other urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.892S	Contusion of other urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
S37.893A	Laceration of other urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.893D	Laceration of other urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.893S	Laceration of other urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
S37.898A	Other injury of other urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.898D	Other injury of other urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.898S	Other injury of other urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
S37.899A	Unspecified injury of other urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.899D	Unspecified injury of other urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.899S	Unspecified injury of other urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
-	

S37.90xA	Unspecified injury of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.90xD	Unspecified injury of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.90xS	Unspecified injury of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
S37.92xA	Contusion of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.92xD	Contusion of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.92xS	Contusion of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
S37.93xA	Laceration of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.93xD	Laceration of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.93xS	Laceration of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
S37.99xA	Other injury of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.99xD	Other injury of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.99xS	Other injury of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
S38.211A	Complete traumatic amputation of female external genital organs, initial encounter
S38.211D	Complete traumatic amputation of female external genital organs, subsequent encounter
S38.211S	Complete traumatic amputation of female external genital organs, sequela
S38.212A	Partial traumatic amputation of female external genital organs, initial encounter
S38.212D	Partial traumatic amputation of female external genital organs, subsequent encounter
S38.212S	Partial traumatic amputation of female external genital organs, sequela
S38.221A	Complete traumatic amputation of penis, initial encounter
S38.221D	Complete traumatic amputation of penis, subsequent encounter
S38.221S	Complete traumatic amputation of penis, sequela
S38.222A	Partial traumatic amputation of penis, initial encounter
S38.222D	Partial traumatic amputation of penis, subsequent encounter
S38.222S	Partial traumatic amputation of penis, sequela
S38.231A	Complete traumatic amputation of scrotum and testis, initial encounter
S38.231D	Complete traumatic amputation of scrotum and testis, subsequent encounter
S38.231S	Complete traumatic amputation of scrotum and testis, sequela
S38.232A	Partial traumatic amputation of scrotum and testis, initial encounter
S38.232D	Partial traumatic amputation of scrotum and testis, subsequent encounter
S38.232S	Partial traumatic amputation of scrotum and testis, sequela
S39.001A	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of abdomen, initial encounter
S39.001D	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of abdomen, subsequent encounter
S39.001S	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of abdomen, sequela
S39.002A	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of lower back, initial encounter
S39.002D	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of lower back, subsequent encounter
S39.002S	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of lower back, sequela
S39.003A	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of pelvis, initial encounter
S39.003D	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of pelvis, subsequent encounter
S39.003S	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of pelvis, sequela
S39.091A	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of abdomen, initial encounter
S39.091D	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of abdomen, subsequent encounter
S39.091S	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of abdomen, sequela
S39.092A	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of lower back, initial encounter

S39.092D	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of lower back, subsequent encounter
S39.092S	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of lower back, sequela
S39.093A	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of pelvis, initial encounter
S39.093D	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of pelvis, subsequent encounter
S39.093S	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of pelvis, sequela
S39.81xA	Other specified injuries of abdomen, initial encounter
S39.81xD	Other specified injuries of abdomen, subsequent encounter
S39.81xS	Other specified injuries of abdomen, sequela
S39.82xA	Other specified injuries of lower back, initial encounter
S39.82xD	Other specified injuries of lower back, subsequent encounter
S39.82xS	Other specified injuries of lower back, sequela
S39.83xA	Other specified injuries of pelvis, initial encounter
S39.83xD	Other specified injuries of pelvis, subsequent encounter
S39.83xS	Other specified injuries of pelvis, sequela
S39.840A	Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, initial encounter
S39.840D	Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, subsequent encounter
S39.840S	Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, sequela
S39.848A	Other specified injuries of external genitals, initial encounter
S39.848D	Other specified injuries of external genitals, subsequent encounter
S39.848S	Other specified injuries of external genitals, sequela
S39.91xA	Unspecified injury of abdomen, initial encounter
S39.91xD	Unspecified injury of abdomen, subsequent encounter
S39.91xS	Unspecified injury of abdomen, sequela
S39.92xA	Unspecified injury of lower back, initial encounter
S39.92xD	Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter
S39.92xS	Unspecified injury of lower back, sequela
S39.93xA	Unspecified injury of pelvis, initial encounter
S39.93xD	Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter
S39.93xS	Unspecified injury of pelvis, sequela
S39.94xA	Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter
S39.94xD	Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter
S39.94xS	Unspecified injury of external genitals, sequela
T18.2xxA	Foreign body in stomach, initial encounter
T18.2xxD	Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter
T18.2xxS	Foreign body in stomach, sequela
T18.3xxA	Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter
T18.3xxD	Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter
T18.3xxS	Foreign body in small intestine, sequela
T18.4xxA	Foreign body in colon, initial encounter
T18.4xxD	Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter
T18.4xxS	Foreign body in colon, sequela
T18.5xxA	Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter
T18.5xxD	Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter
	I to the state of

T18.5xxS	Foreign body in anus and rectum, sequela
T18.8xxA	Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter
T18.8xxD	Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, subsequent encounter
T18.8xxS	Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, sequela
T18.9xxA	Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, initial encounter
T18.9xxD	Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter
T18.9xxS	Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, sequela
T19.0xxA	Foreign body in urethra, initial encounter
T19.0xxD	Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter
T19.0xxS	Foreign body in urethra, sequela
T19.1xxA	Foreign body in bladder, initial encounter
T19.1xxD	Foreign body in bladder, subsequent encounter
T19.1xxS	Foreign body in bladder, sequela
T19.2xxA	Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter
T19.2xxD	Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter
T19.2xxS	Foreign body in vulva and vagina, sequela
T19.3xxA	Foreign body in uterus, initial encounter
T19.3xxD	Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter
T19.3xxS	Foreign body in uterus, sequela
T19.4xxA	Foreign body in penis, initial encounter
T19.4xxD	Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter
T19.4xxS	Foreign body in penis, sequela
T19.8xxA	Foreign body in other parts of genitourinary tract, initial encounter
T19.8xxD	Foreign body in other parts of genitourinary tract, subsequent encounter
T19.8xxS	Foreign body in other parts of genitourinary tract, sequela
T19.9xxA	Foreign body in genitourinary tract, part unspecified, initial encounter
T19.9xxD	Foreign body in genitourinary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter
T19.9xxS	Foreign body in genitourinary tract, part unspecified, sequela
T74.11xA	Adult physical abuse, confirmed, initial encounter
T74.11xD	Adult physical abuse, confirmed, subsequent encounter
T74.11xS	Adult physical abuse, confirmed, sequela
T76.11xA	Adult physical abuse, suspected, initial encounter
T76.11xD	Adult physical abuse, suspected, subsequent encounter
T76.11xS	Adult physical abuse, suspected, sequela
T79.4xxA	Traumatic shock, initial encounter
T79.4xxD	Traumatic shock, subsequent encounter
T79.4xxS	Traumatic shock, sequela
T79.5xxA	Traumatic anuria, initial encounter
T79.5xxD	Traumatic anuria, subsequent encounter
T79.5xxS	Traumatic anuria, sequela
T81.40XA	Infection following a procedure, unspecified, initial encounter
T81.40XD	Infection following a procedure, unspecified, subsequent encounter
T81.40XS	Infection following a procedure, unspecified, sequela
L	

T81.41XA	Infection following a procedure, superficial incisional surgical site, initial encounter
T81.41XD	Infection following a procedure, superficial incisional surgical site, subsequent encounter
T81.41XS	Infection following a procedure, superficial incisional surgical site, sequela
T81.42XA	Infection following a procedure, deep incisional surgical site, initial encounter
T81.42XD	Infection following a procedure, deep incisional surgical site, subsequent encounter
T81.42XS	Infection following a procedure, deep incisional surgical site, sequela
T81.43XA	Infection following a procedure, organ and space surgical site, initial encounter
T81.43XD	Infection following a procedure, organ and space surgical site, subsequent encounter
T81.43XS	Infection following a procedure, organ and space surgical site, sequela
T81.44XA	Sepsis following a procedure, initial encounter
T81.44XD	Sepsis following a procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.44XS	Sepsis following a procedure, sequela
T81.49XA	Infection following a procedure, other surgical site, initial encounter
T81.49XD	Infection following a procedure, other surgical site, subsequent encounter
T81.49XS	Infection following a procedure, other surgical site, subsequent encounter
T81.500A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, initial encounter
T81.500D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical
	operation, subsequent encounter
T81.500S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical
T81.501A	operation, sequela Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or
101.501A	transfusion, initial encounter
T81.501D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or
	transfusion, subsequent encounter
T81.501S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, sequela
T81.502A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney
	dialysis, initial encounter
T81.502D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney
T04 5000	dialysis, subsequent encounter
T81.502S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, sequela
T81.503A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or
	immunization, initial encounter
T81.503D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or
T81.503S	immunization, subsequent encounter  Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or
161.5055	immunization, sequela
T81.504A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic
	examination, initial encounter
T81.504D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic
T81.504S	examination, subsequent encounter  Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic
.01.0040	examination, sequela
T81.505A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following heart
T04 5055	catheterization, initial encounter
T81.505D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.505S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following heart
	catheterization, sequela

T81.506A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration,
	puncture or other catheterization, initial encounter
T81.506D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.506S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, sequela
T81.507A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, initial encounter
T81.507D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, subsequent encounter
T81.507S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, sequela
T81.508A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, initial encounter
T81.508D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.508S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, sequela
T81.509A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, initial encounter
T81.509D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.509S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, sequela
T81.510A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, initial encounter
T81.510D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, subsequent encounter
T81.510S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, sequela
T81.511A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, initial encounter
T81.511D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, subsequent encounter
T81.511S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, sequela
T81.512A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, initial encounter
T81.512D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, subsequent encounter
T81.512S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, sequela
T81.513A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, initial encounter
T81.513D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, subsequent encounter
T81.513S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, sequela
T81.514A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, initial encounter
T81.514D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, subsequent encounter
T81.514S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, sequela

T81.515A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, initial encounter
T81.515D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.515S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, sequela
T81.516A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, initial encounter
T81.516D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.516S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, sequela
T81.517A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, initial encounter
T81.517D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, subsequent encounter
T81.517S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, sequela
T81.518A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, initial encounter
T81.518D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.518S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, sequela
T81.519A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, initial encounter
T81.519D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.519S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, sequela
T81.520A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, initial encounter
T81.520D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, subsequent encounter
T81.520S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, sequela
T81.521A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, initial encounter
T81.521D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, subsequent encounter
T81.521S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, sequela
T81.522A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, initial encounter
T81.522D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, subsequent encounter
T81.522S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, sequela
T81.523A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, initial encounter
T81.523D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, subsequent encounter
T81.523S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, sequela
-	

T81.524A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, initial encounter
T81.524D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, subsequent encounter
T81.524S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, sequela
T81.525A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, initial encounter
T81.525D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.525S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, sequela
T81.526A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, initial encounter
T81.526D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.526S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, sequela
T81.527A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, initial encounter
T81.527D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, subsequent encounter
T81.527S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, sequela
T81.528A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, initial encounter
T81.528D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.528S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, sequela
T81.529A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, initial encounter
T81.529D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.529S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, sequela
T81.530A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, initial encounter
T81.530D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, subsequent encounter
T81.530S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, sequela
T81.531A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, initial encounter
T81.531D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, subsequent encounter
T81.531S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, sequela
T81.532A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, initial encounter
T81.532D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, subsequent encounter
T81.532S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, sequela

T81.533A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or
T04 5005	immunization, initial encounter
T81.533D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, subsequent encounter
T81.533S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, sequela
T81.534A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, initial encounter
T81.534D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic
T04 5040	examination, subsequent encounter
T81.534S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, sequela
T81.535A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, initial encounter
T81.535D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.535S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, sequela
T81.536A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, initial encounter
T81.536D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.536S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or
T81.537A	other catheterization, sequela  Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or
101.337A	packing, initial encounter
T81.537D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or
	packing, subsequent encounter
T81.537S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, sequela
T81.538A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, initial encounter
T81.538D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.538S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, sequela
T81.539A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, initial encounter
T81.539D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.539S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, sequela
T81.590A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, initial encounter
T81.590D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, subsequent encounter
T81.590S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, sequela
T81.591A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, initial encounter
T81.591D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, subsequent encounter
T81.591S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, sequela
	Transcription, Sequence

T81.592A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, initial encounter
T81.592D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, subsequent encounter
T81.592S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, sequela
T81.593A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, initial encounter
T81.593D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, subsequent encounter
T81.593S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, sequela
T81.594A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, initial encounter
T81.594D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, subsequent encounter
T81.594S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, sequela
T81.595A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, initial encounter
T81.595D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.595S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, sequela
T81.596A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, initial encounter
T81.596D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.596S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, sequela
T81.597A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, initial encounter
T81.597D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, subsequent encounter
T81.597S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, sequela
T81.598A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, initial encounter
T81.598D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.598S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, sequela
T81.599A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, initial encounter
T81.599D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.599S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, sequela
T81.9xxA	Unspecified complication of procedure, initial encounter
T81.9xxD	Unspecified complication of procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.9xxS	Unspecified complication of procedure, sequela
T82.310A	Breakdown (mechanical) of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter
T82.310D	Breakdown (mechanical) of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter

T82.310S	Breakdown (mechanical) of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela
T82.311A	Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.311D	Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.311S	Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.312A	Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.312D	Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.312S	Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.318A	Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, initial encounter
T82.318D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter
T82.318S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, sequela
T82.319A	Breakdown (mechanical) of unspecified vascular grafts, initial encounter
T82.319D	Breakdown (mechanical) of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter
T82.319S	Breakdown (mechanical) of unspecified vascular grafts, sequela
T82.320A	Displacement of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter
T82.320D	Displacement of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter
T82.320S	Displacement of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela
T82.321A	Displacement of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.321D	Displacement of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.321S	Displacement of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.322A	Displacement of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.322D	Displacement of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.322S	Displacement of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.328A	Displacement of other vascular grafts, initial encounter
T82.328D	Displacement of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter
T82.328S	Displacement of other vascular grafts, sequela
T82.329A	Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, initial encounter
T82.329D	Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter
T82.329S	Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, sequela
T82.330A	Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter
T82.330D	Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter
T82.330S	Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela
T82.331A	Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.331D	Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.331S	Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.332A	Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.332D	Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.332S	Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.338A	Leakage of other vascular grafts, initial encounter
T82.338D	Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter
T82.338S	Leakage of other vascular grafts, sequela
T82.339A	Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, initial encounter
T82.339D	Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter
T82.339S	Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, sequela

T82.390A	Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter
T82.390D	Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter
T82.390S	Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela
T82.391A	Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.391D	Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.391S	Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.392A	Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.392D	Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.392S	Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.398A	Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, initial encounter
T82.398D	Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter
T82.398S	Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, sequela
T82.399A	Other mechanical complication of unspecified vascular grafts, initial encounter
T82.399D	Other mechanical complication of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter
T82.399S	Other mechanical complication of unspecified vascular grafts, sequela
T82.41xA	Breakdown (mechanical) of vascular dialysis catheter, initial encounter
T82.41xD	Breakdown (mechanical) of vascular dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.41xS	Breakdown (mechanical) of vascular dialysis catheter, sequela
T82.42xA	Displacement of vascular dialysis catheter, initial encounter
T82.42xD	Displacement of vascular dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.42xS	Displacement of vascular dialysis catheter, sequela
T82.43xA	Leakage of vascular dialysis catheter, initial encounter
T82.43xD	Leakage of vascular dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.43xS	Leakage of vascular dialysis catheter, sequela
T82.49xA	Other complication of vascular dialysis catheter, initial encounter
T82.49xD	Other complication of vascular dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.49xS	Other complication of vascular dialysis catheter, sequela
T82.510A	Breakdown (mechanical) of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, initial encounter
T82.510D	Breakdown (mechanical) of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, subsequent encounter
T82.510S	Breakdown (mechanical) of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, sequela
T82.511A	Breakdown (mechanical) of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, initial encounter
T82.511D	Breakdown (mechanical) of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, subsequent encounter
T82.511S	Breakdown (mechanical) of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, sequela
T82.513A	Breakdown (mechanical) of balloon (counterpulsation) device, initial encounter
T82.513D	Breakdown (mechanical) of balloon (counterpulsation) device, subsequent encounter
T82.513S	Breakdown (mechanical) of balloon (counterpulsation) device, sequela
T82.514A	Breakdown (mechanical) of infusion catheter, initial encounter
T82.514D	Breakdown (mechanical) of infusion catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.514S	Breakdown (mechanical) of infusion catheter, sequela
T82.515A	Breakdown (mechanical) of umbrella device, initial encounter
T82.515D	Breakdown (mechanical) of umbrella device, subsequent encounter
I	i

T82.515S	Breakdown (mechanical) of umbrella device, sequela
T82.518A	Breakdown (mechanical) of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, initial encounter
T82.518D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, subsequent encounter
T82.518S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, sequela
T82.520A	Displacement of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, initial encounter
T82.520D	Displacement of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, subsequent encounter
T82.520S	Displacement of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, sequela
T82.521A	Displacement of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, initial encounter
T82.521D	Displacement of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, subsequent encounter
T82.521S	Displacement of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, sequela
T82.523A	Displacement of balloon (counterpulsation) device, initial encounter
T82.523D	Displacement of balloon (counterpulsation) device, subsequent encounter
T82.523S	Displacement of balloon (counterpulsation) device, sequela
T82.524A	Displacement of infusion catheter, initial encounter
T82.524D	Displacement of infusion catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.524S	Displacement of infusion catheter, sequela
T82.525A	Displacement of umbrella device, initial encounter
T82.525D	Displacement of umbrella device, subsequent encounter
T82.525S	Displacement of umbrella device, sequela
T82.528A	Displacement of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, initial encounter
T82.528D	Displacement of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, subsequent encounter
T82.528S	Displacement of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, sequela
T82.529A	Displacement of unspecified cardiac and vascular devices and implants, initial encounter
T82.529D	Displacement of unspecified cardiac and vascular devices and implants, subsequent encounter
T82.529S	Displacement of unspecified cardiac and vascular devices and implants, sequela
T82.530A	Leakage of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, initial encounter
T82.530D	Leakage of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, subsequent encounter
T82.530S	Leakage of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, sequela
T82.531A	Leakage of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, initial encounter
T82.531D	Leakage of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, subsequent encounter
T82.531S	Leakage of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, sequela
T82.533A	Leakage of balloon (counterpulsation) device, initial encounter
T82.533D	Leakage of balloon (counterpulsation) device, subsequent encounter
T82.533S	Leakage of balloon (counterpulsation) device, sequela
T82.534A	Leakage of infusion catheter, initial encounter
T82.534D	Leakage of infusion catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.534S	Leakage of infusion catheter, sequela
T82.535A	Leakage of umbrella device, initial encounter
T82.535D	Leakage of umbrella device, subsequent encounter
T82.535S	Leakage of umbrella device, sequela
T82.538A	Leakage of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, initial encounter

T82.538D	Leakage of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, subsequent encounter
T82.538S	Leakage of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, sequela
T82.590A	Other mechanical complication of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, initial encounter
T82.590D	Other mechanical complication of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, subsequent encounter
T82.590S	Other mechanical complication of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, sequela
T82.591A	Other mechanical complication of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, initial encounter
T82.591D	Other mechanical complication of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, subsequent encounter
T82.591S	Other mechanical complication of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, sequela
T82.593A	Other mechanical complication of balloon (counterpulsation) device, initial encounter
T82.593D	Other mechanical complication of balloon (counterpulsation) device, subsequent encounter
T82.593S	Other mechanical complication of balloon (counterpulsation) device, sequela
T82.594A	Other mechanical complication of infusion catheter, initial encounter
T82.594D	Other mechanical complication of infusion catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.594S	Other mechanical complication of infusion catheter, sequela
T82.595A	Other mechanical complication of umbrella device, initial encounter
T82.595D	Other mechanical complication of umbrella device, subsequent encounter
T82.595S	Other mechanical complication of umbrella device, sequela
T82.598A	Other mechanical complication of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, initial encounter
T82.598D	Other mechanical complication of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, subsequent encounter
T82.598S	Other mechanical complication of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, sequela
T83.010A	Breakdown (mechanical) of cystostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.010D	Breakdown (mechanical) of cystostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.010S	Breakdown (mechanical) of cystostomy catheter, sequela
T83.012A	Breakdown (mechanical) of nephrostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.012D	Breakdown (mechanical) of nephrostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.012S	Breakdown (mechanical) of nephrostomy catheter, sequela
T83.018A	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary catheter, initial encounter
T83.018D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.018S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary catheter, sequela
T83.020A	Displacement of cystostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.020D	Displacement of cystostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.020S	Displacement of cystostomy catheter, sequela
T83.022A	Displacement of nephrostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.022D	Displacement of nephrostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.022S	Displacement of nephrostomy catheter, sequela
T83.028A	Displacement of other urinary catheter, initial encounter
T83.028D	Displacement of other urinary catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.028S	Displacement of other urinary catheter, sequela

T83.030A	Leakage of cystostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.030D	Leakage of cystostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.030S	Leakage of cystostomy catheter, sequela
T83.032A	Leakage of nephrostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.032D	Leakage of nephrostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.032S	Leakage of nephrostomy catheter, sequela
T83.038A	Leakage of other urinary catheter, initial encounter
T83.038D	Leakage of other urinary catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.038S	Leakage of other urinary catheter, sequela
T83.090A	Other mechanical complication of cystostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.090D	Other mechanical complication of cystostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.090S	Other mechanical complication of cystostomy catheter, sequela
T83.092A	Other mechanical complication of nephrostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.092D	Other mechanical complication of nephrostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.092S	Other mechanical complication of nephrostomy catheter, sequela
T83.098A	Other mechanical complication of other urinary catheter, initial encounter
T83.098D	Other mechanical complication of other urinary catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.098S	Other mechanical complication of other urinary catheter, sequela
T83.110A	Breakdown (mechanical) of urinary electronic stimulator device, initial encounter
T83.110D	Breakdown (mechanical) of urinary electronic stimulator device, subsequent encounter
T83.110S	Breakdown (mechanical) of urinary electronic stimulator device, sequela
T83.111A	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted urinary sphincter, initial encounter
T83.111D	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted urinary sphincter, subsequent encounter
T83.111S	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted urinary sphincter, sequela
T83.112A	Breakdown (mechanical) of indwelling ureteral stent, initial encounter
T83.112D	Breakdown (mechanical) of indwelling ureteral stent, subsequent encounter
T83.112S	Breakdown (mechanical) of indwelling ureteral stent, sequela
T83.113A	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary stents, initial encounter
T83.113D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary stents, subsequent encounter
T83.113S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary stents, sequela
T83.118A	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary devices and implants, initial encounter
T83.118D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary devices and implants, subsequent encounter
T83.118S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary devices and implants, sequela
T83.120A	Displacement of urinary electronic stimulator device, initial encounter
T83.120D	Displacement of urinary electronic stimulator device, subsequent encounter
T83.120S	Displacement of urinary electronic stimulator device, sequela
T83.121A	Displacement of urinary sphincter implant, initial encounter
T83.121D	Displacement of urinary sphincter implant, subsequent encounter
T83.121S	Displacement of urinary sphincter implant, sequela
T83.122A	Displacement of indwelling ureteral stent, initial encounter
T83.122D	Displacement of indwelling ureteral stent, subsequent encounter
T83.122S	Displacement of indwelling ureteral stent, sequela
T83.123A	Displacement of other urinary stents, initial encounter

T83.123D	Displacement of other urinary stents, subsequent encounter
T83.123S	Displacement of other urinary stents, sequela
T83.128A	Displacement of other urinary devices and implants, initial encounter
T83.128D	Displacement of other urinary devices and implants, subsequent encounter
T83.128S	Displacement of other urinary devices and implants, sequela
T83.190A	Other mechanical complication of urinary electronic stimulator device, initial encounter
T83.190D	Other mechanical complication of urinary electronic stimulator device, subsequent encounter
T83.190S	Other mechanical complication of urinary electronic stimulator device, sequela
T83.191A	Other mechanical complication of implanted urinary sphincter, initial encounter
T83.191D	Other mechanical complication of implanted urinary sphincter, subsequent encounter
T83.191S	Other mechanical complication of implanted urinary sphincter, sequela
T83.192A	Other mechanical complication of indwelling ureteral stent, initial encounter
T83.192D	Other mechanical complication of indwelling ureteral stent, subsequent encounter
T83.192S	Other mechanical complication of indwelling ureteral stent, sequela
T83.193A	Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, initial encounter
T83.193D	Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, subsequent encounter
T83.193S	Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, sequela
T83.198A	Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, initial encounter
T83.198D	Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, subsequent encounter
T83.198S	Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, sequela
T83.21xA	Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter
T83.21xD	Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter
T83.21xS	Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, sequela
T83.22xA	Displacement of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter
T83.22xD	Displacement of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter
T83.22xS	Displacement of graft of urinary organ, sequela
T83.23xA	Leakage of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter
T83.23xD	Leakage of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter
T83.23xS	Leakage of graft of urinary organ, sequela
T83.24XA	Erosion of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter
T83.24XD	Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter
T83.24XS	Erosion of graft of urinary organ, sequela
T83.25XA	Exposure of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter
T83.25XD	Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter
T83.25XS	Exposure of graft of urinary organ, sequela
T83.29xA	Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter
T83.29xD	Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter
T83.29xS	Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, sequela
T83.31xA	Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter
T83.31xD	Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter
T83.31xS	Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela
T83.32xA	Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter

T83.32xD	Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter
T83.32xS	Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela
T83.39xA	Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter
T83.39xD	Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter
T83.39xS	Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela
T83.410A	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter
T83.410D	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T83.410S	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted penile prosthesis, sequela
T83.411A	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter
T83.411D	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T83.411S	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela
T83.418A	Breakdown (mechanical) of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, initial encounter
T83.418D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter
T83.418S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, sequela
T83.420A	Displacement of implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter
T83.420D	Displacement of implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T83.420S	Displacement of implanted penile prosthesis, sequela
T83.421A	Displacement of implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter
T83.421D	Displacement of implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T83.421S	Displacement of implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela
	i i i
T83.428A	Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, initial encounter
T83.428A T83.428D	Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, initial encounter  Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter
T83.428A	Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, initial encounter  Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter  Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, sequela
T83.428A T83.428D T83.428S T83.490A	Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, initial encounter  Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter  Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, sequela  Other mechanical complication of implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter
T83.428A T83.428D T83.428S T83.490A T83.490D	Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, initial encounter  Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter  Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, sequela  Other mechanical complication of implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T83.428A T83.428D T83.428S T83.490A	Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, initial encounter  Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter  Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, sequela  Other mechanical complication of implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter
T83.428A T83.428D T83.428S T83.490A T83.490D	Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, initial encounter  Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter  Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, sequela  Other mechanical complication of implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T83.428A T83.428D T83.428S T83.490A T83.490D T83.490S	Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, initial encounter  Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter  Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, sequela  Other mechanical complication of implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted penile prosthesis, sequela
T83.428A T83.428D T83.428S T83.490A T83.490D T83.490S T83.491A	Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, initial encounter  Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter  Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, sequela  Other mechanical complication of implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela
T83.428A T83.428D T83.428S T83.490A T83.490D T83.490S T83.491A T83.491D	Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, initial encounter  Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter  Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, sequela  Other mechanical complication of implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela  Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, initial encounter
T83.428A T83.428D T83.428S T83.490A T83.490D T83.490S T83.491A T83.491D T83.491S	Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, initial encounter  Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter  Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, sequela  Other mechanical complication of implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela  Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital
T83.428A T83.428D T83.428S T83.490A T83.490D T83.490S T83.491A T83.491D T83.491S T83.498A	Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, initial encounter  Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter  Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, sequela  Other mechanical complication of implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted penile prosthesis, sequela  Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela  Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital
T83.428A T83.428D T83.428S T83.490A T83.490D T83.490S T83.491A T83.491D T83.491S T83.498A T83.498D	Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, initial encounter  Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter  Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, sequela  Other mechanical complication of implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela  Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital
T83.428A T83.428D T83.428S T83.490A T83.490D T83.490S T83.491A T83.491D T83.491S T83.498A T83.498D T83.498S	Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, initial encounter  Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter  Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, sequela  Other mechanical complication of implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela  Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter
T83.428A T83.428D T83.428S T83.490A T83.490D T83.490S T83.491A T83.491D T83.491S T83.498A T83.498D T83.498D T83.498S	Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, initial encounter  Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter  Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, sequela  Other mechanical complication of implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, sequela  Infection and inflammatory reaction due to cystostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.428A T83.428D T83.428S T83.490A T83.490D T83.490S T83.491A T83.491D T83.491S T83.498A T83.498D T83.498S T83.510A T83.510D	Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, initial encounter  Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter  Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, sequela  Other mechanical complication of implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, sequela  Infection and inflammatory reaction due to cystostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.428A T83.428D T83.428S T83.490A T83.490D T83.490S T83.491A T83.491D T83.491S T83.498A T83.498D T83.498D T83.510A T83.510D T83.510S	Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, initial encounter  Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter  Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, sequela  Other mechanical complication of implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela  Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, sequela  Infection and inflammatory reaction due to cystostomy catheter, initial encounter  Infection and inflammatory reaction due to cystostomy catheter, subsequent encounter

183.512A infection and inflammatory reaction due to nephrostomy catheter, subsequent encounter 183.512S infection and inflammatory reaction due to nephrostomy catheter, initial encounter 183.518A infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary catheter, initial encounter 183.518D infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary catheter, subsequent encounter 183.518D infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary catheter, sequela 183.590A infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device, initial encounter 183.590D infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device, subsequent encounter 183.590D infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device, sequela 183.591A infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, initial encounter 183.591D infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, subsequent encounter 183.591D infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, sequela 183.592A infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, initial encounter 183.592D infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, sequela 183.593A infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, sequela 183.593A infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, initial encounter 183.593D infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter 183.593D infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter 183.593D infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter 183.593D infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, sequela 183.693A infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, sequela 183.61XC infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile p	T00 F40 A	
T83.512S Infection and inflammatory reaction due to nephrostomy catheter, sequela Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary catheter, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary catheter, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary catheter, sequela Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device, sequela Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, sequela Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, sequela Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthe	T83.512A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to nephrostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.518A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary catheter, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary catheter, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, sequela Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, sequela Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory r		
T83.518D  Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary catheter, sequela  Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device, initial encounter  Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device, subsequent encounter  Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device, subsequent encounter  Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device, sequela  Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, initial encounter  Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, subsequent encounter  Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, sequela  Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, sequela  Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, subsequent encounter  Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, sequela  Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, initial encounter  Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, initial encounter  Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter  Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter  Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, initial encounter  Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, subsequent encounter  Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, sequela  Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter  Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter  Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter  Infection and inflammatory reaction due to imp		
T83.590A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary catheter, sequela Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device, sequela Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, sequela Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, sequela Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, sitial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, sequela Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, sequela Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, subs		
T83.590A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device, sequela Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, sequela Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indeelling ureteral stent, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indeelling ureteral stent, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, sequela Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, sequela Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, sequela Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular pros		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
R3.590S Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device, subsequent encounter  R3.591A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device, sequela  R3.591D Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, initial encounter  R3.591D Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, subsequent encounter  R3.591S Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, sequela  R3.592A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, initial encounter  R3.592D Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, subsequent encounter  R3.592S Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, initial encounter  R3.593D Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter  R3.593D Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter  R3.593D Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, initial encounter  R3.598A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, initial encounter  R3.598D Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, sequela  R3.698D Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, sequela  R3.61XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter  R3.61XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter  R3.61XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela  Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter  R3.62XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, initial encounter  R3.69XS Infection and infla	T83.518S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary catheter, sequela
T83.590S Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device, sequela  T83.591A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, initial encounter  T83.591D Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, subsequent encounter  T83.591S Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, sequela  T83.592A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, initial encounter  T83.592D Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, subsequent encounter  T83.592A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, sequela  T83.593A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, initial encounter  T83.593D Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter  T83.593D Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, sequela  T83.593A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, initial encounter  T83.598D Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, subsequent encounter  T83.598S Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, sequela  T83.61XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, sequela  T83.61XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter  T83.61XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter  T83.62XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter  T83.63XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela  T83.63XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, initial encounter  T83.63XD Infection and inflammatory rea	T83.590A	
T83.590S Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device, sequela Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, sequela Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, sequela Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due	T83.590D	
T83.591A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, initial encounter 183.591D Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, subsequent encounter 183.592A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, initial encounter 183.592A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, subsequent encounter 183.592D Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, subsequent encounter 183.593A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, initial encounter 183.593A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter 183.593D Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter 183.593A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, initial encounter 183.598A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, initial encounter 183.598D Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, sequela 183.61XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, sequela 183.61XB Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter 183.61XB Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter 183.62XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter 183.62XB Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter 183.62XB Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, initial encounter 183.63XB Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter 183.63XB Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, imp	T83.590S	
R3.591S Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, sequela R3.592A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, initial encounter R3.592D Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, subsequent encounter R3.592D Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, sequela R3.593A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, initial encounter R3.593D Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter R3.593A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, sequela R3.598A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, initial encounter R3.598D Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, subsequent encounter R3.598D Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to ot	T83.591A	
T83.591S Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, sequela T83.592A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, initial encounter T83.592S Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, subsequent encounter T83.593A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, sequela Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, initial encounter T83.593D Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter T83.593D Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, sequela Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, sequela Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, sequela Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reactio	T83.591D	
T83.592D Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, subsequent encounter T83.592S Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, sequela T83.593A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, sequela Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, sequela Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital trac	T83.591S	
T83.592S Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, sequela T83.593A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, initial encounter T83.593D Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter T83.593S Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, sequela T83.598A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, sequela Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, sequela Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic de	T83.592A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, initial encounter
T83.593A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, initial encounter T83.593D Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter T83.593S Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, sequela T83.598A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, initial encounter T83.598D Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, subsequent encounter T83.598S Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, sequela T83.61XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter T83.61XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter T83.61XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, sequela T83.62XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter T83.62XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter T83.62XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela T83.69XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, initial encounter T83.69XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter T83.69XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter T83.712A Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter T83.712B Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter T83.713D Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter	T83.592D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, subsequent encounter
T83.593D Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter T83.593S Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, sequela T83.598A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, initial encounter T83.598D Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, sequela Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, initial encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, sequela  T83.69XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, sequela  T83.69XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, sequela  T83.712A Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent encounter  T83.713A Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter	T83.592S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, sequela
T83.593S Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, sequela  T83.598A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, initial encounter  T83.598D Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, subsequent encounter  T83.598S Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, sequela  T83.61XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter  T83.61XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter  T83.61XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, sequela  T83.62XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter  T83.62XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter  T83.62XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela  T83.69XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, initial encounter  T83.69XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter  T83.69XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter  T83.69XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, sequela  T83.712A Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent encounter  T83.712B Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter  T83.713A Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter	T83.593A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, initial encounter
T83.598A Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, initial encounter  T83.598D Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, subsequent encounter  T83.598S Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, sequela  T83.61XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter  T83.61XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter  T83.61XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter  T83.62XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter  T83.62XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter  T83.62XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela  T83.69XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, initial encounter  T83.69XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter  T83.69XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter  T83.69XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, sequela  T83.712A Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter  T83.712B Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent encounter  T83.713A Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent	T83.593D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter
Urinary system, initial encounter  T83.598D Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, subsequent encounter  T83.598S Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, sequela  T83.61XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter  T83.61XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter  T83.61XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, sequela  T83.62XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter  T83.62XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter  T83.62XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela  T83.69XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, initial encounter  T83.69XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter  T83.69XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter  T83.69XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, sequela  T83.712A Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter  T83.712B Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent encounter  T83.713A Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent	T83.593S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, sequela
T83.598D Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, subsequent encounter  T83.598S Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, sequela  T83.61XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter  T83.61XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter  T83.61XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, sequela  T83.62XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter  T83.62XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter  T83.62XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela  T83.63XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, initial encounter  T83.69XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter  T83.69XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter  T83.712A Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter  T83.712B Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent encounter  T83.713A Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter	T83.598A	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
T83.598S Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, sequela  T83.61XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter  T83.61XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter  T83.61XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, sequela  T83.62XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter  T83.62XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter  T83.62XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela  T83.69XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, initial encounter  T83.69XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter  T83.69XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, sequela  T83.712A Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter  T83.712B Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent encounter  T83.713A Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent	T83.598D	
T83.61XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter T83.61XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter T83.61XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, sequela T83.62XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter T83.62XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter T83.62XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela T83.69XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, initial encounter T83.69XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter T83.69XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter T83.712A Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter T83.712D Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent encounter T83.713A Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter	700 7000	
T83.61XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter T83.61XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter T83.61XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, sequela T83.62XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter T83.62XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter T83.62XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela T83.69XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, initial encounter T83.69XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter T83.69XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter T83.712A Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter T83.712B Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent encounter T83.713D Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter	T83.598S	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
responsible to the prosthesis and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, sequela  T83.61XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter  T83.62XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter  T83.62XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela  T83.69XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, initial encounter  T83.69XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter  T83.69XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, sequela  T83.712A Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter  T83.712B Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, sequela  T83.713A Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent  T83.713D Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent	T83.61XA	
T83.61XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, sequela  T83.62XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter  T83.62XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter  T83.62XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela  T83.69XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, initial encounter  T83.69XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter  T83.69XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, sequela  T83.712A Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter  T83.712D Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, sequela  T83.713A Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent  T83.713D Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent	T83.61XD	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent
T83.62XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter  T83.62XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter  T83.62XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela  T83.62XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, initial encounter  T83.69XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter  T83.69XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, sequela  T83.712A Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter  T83.712D Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent encounter  T83.712S Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter  T83.713D Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent		encounter
T83.62XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter  T83.62XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela  T83.69XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, initial encounter  T83.69XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter  T83.69XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, sequela  T83.712A Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter  T83.712D Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, sequela  T83.713A Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent  T83.713D Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent		
encounter  T83.62XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela  T83.69XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, initial encounter  T83.69XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter  T83.69XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, sequela  T83.712A Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter  T83.712D Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent encounter  T83.713A Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter  T83.713D Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
T83.69XA Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, initial encounter  T83.69XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter  T83.69XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, sequela  T83.712A Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter  T83.712D Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent encounter  T83.712S Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, sequela  T83.713A Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter  T83.713D Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent	T83.62XD	
genital tract, initial encounter  T83.69XD Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter  T83.69XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, sequela  T83.712A Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter  T83.712D Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent encounter  T83.712S Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, sequela  T83.713A Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter  T83.713D Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent	T83.62XS	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela
genital tract, subsequent encounter  T83.69XS Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, sequela  T83.712A Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter  T83.712D Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent encounter  T83.712S Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, sequela  T83.713A Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter  T83.713D Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent	T83.69XA	
genital tract, sequela  T83.712A Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter  T83.712D Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent encounter  T83.712S Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, sequela  T83.713A Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter  T83.713D Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent	T83.69XD	
T83.712D Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent encounter T83.712S Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, sequela T83.713A Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter T83.713D Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent	T83.69XS	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
T83.712S Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, sequela  T83.713A Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter  T83.713D Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent	T83.712A	
T83.713A Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter T83.713D Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent	T83.712D	Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent encounter
T83.713D Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent	T83.712S	Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, sequela
	T83.713A	Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter
	T83.713D	

T83.713S	Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, sequela
T83.714A	Erosion of implanted ureteral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter
T83.714D	Erosion of implanted ureteral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent encounter
T83.714S	Erosion of implanted ureteral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, sequela
T83.718A	Erosion of other implanted mesh to organ or tissue, initial encounter
T83.718D	Erosion of other implanted mesh to organ or tissue, subsequent encounter
T83.718S	Erosion of other implanted mesh to organ or tissue, sequela
T83.719A	Erosion of other prosthetic materials to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter
T83.719D	Erosion of other prosthetic materials to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent encounter
T83.719S	Erosion of other prosthetic materials to surrounding organ or tissue, sequela
T83.722A	Exposure of implanted urethral mesh into urethra, initial encounter
T83.722D	Exposure of implanted urethral mesh into urethra, subsequent encounter
T83.722S	Exposure of implanted urethral mesh into urethra, sequela
T83.723A	Exposure of implanted urethral bulking agent into urethra, initial encounter
T83.723D	Exposure of implanted urethral bulking agent into urethra, subsequent encounter
T83.723S	Exposure of implanted urethral bulking agent into urethra, sequela
T83.724A	Exposure of implanted ureteral bulking agent into ureter, initial encounter
T83.724D	Exposure of implanted ureteral bulking agent into ureter, subsequent encounter
T83.724S	Exposure of implanted ureteral bulking agent into ureter, sequela
T83.728A	Exposure of implanted vaginal mesh into vagina, initial encounter
T83.728D	Exposure of implanted vaginal mesh into vagina, subsequent encounter
T83.728S	Exposure of implanted vaginal mesh into vagina, sequela
T83.729A	Exposure of other prosthetic materials into organ or tissue, initial encounter
T83.729D	Exposure of other prosthetic materials into organ or tissue, subsequent encounter
T83.729S	Exposure of other prosthetic materials into organ or tissue, sequela
T83.79XA	Other specified complications due to other prosthetic materials, initial encounter
T83.79XD	Other specified complications due to other prosthetic materials, subsequent encounter
T83.79XS	Other specified complications due to other prosthetic materials, sequela
T84.010A	Exposure of other implanted mesh into organ or tissue, initial encounter
T84.010D	Exposure of other implanted mesh into organ or tissue, subsequent encounter
T84.010S	Exposure of other implanted mesh into organ or tissue, sequela
T84.011A	Erosion of other implanted mesh to organ or tissue, initial encounter
T84.011D	Erosion of other implanted mesh to organ or tissue, subsequent encounter
T84.011S	Erosion of other implanted mesh to organ or tissue, sequela
T84.012A	Exposure of implanted vaginal mesh into vagina, initial encounter
T84.012D	Exposure of implanted vaginal mesh into vagina, subsequent encounter
T84.012S	Exposure of implanted vaginal mesh into vagina, sequela
T84.013A	Broken internal left knee prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.013D	Broken internal left knee prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.013S	Broken internal left knee prosthesis, sequela
T84.018A	Broken internal joint prosthesis, other site, initial encounter
T84.018D	Broken internal joint prosthesis, other site, subsequent encounter

T84.018S	Broken internal joint prosthesis, other site, sequela
T84.019A	Broken internal joint prosthesis, unspecified site, initial encounter
T84.019D	Broken internal joint prosthesis, unspecified site, subsequent encounter
T84.019S	Broken internal joint prosthesis, unspecified site, sequela
T84.020A	Dislocation of internal right hip prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.020D	Dislocation of internal right hip prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.020S	Dislocation of internal right hip prosthesis, sequela
T84.021A	Dislocation of internal left hip prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.021D	Dislocation of internal left hip prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.021S	Dislocation of internal left hip prosthesis, sequela
T84.022A	Instability of internal right knee prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.022D	Instability of internal right knee prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.022S	Instability of internal right knee prosthesis, sequela
T84.023A	Instability of internal left knee prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.023D	Instability of internal left knee prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.023S	Instability of internal left knee prosthesis, sequela
T84.028A	Dislocation of other internal joint prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.028D	Dislocation of other internal joint prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.028S	Dislocation of other internal joint prosthesis, sequela
T84.029A	Dislocation of unspecified internal joint prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.029D	Dislocation of unspecified internal joint prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.029S	Dislocation of unspecified internal joint prosthesis, sequela
T84.030A	Mechanical loosening of internal right hip prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.030D	Mechanical loosening of internal right hip prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.030S	Mechanical loosening of internal right hip prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.031A	Mechanical loosening of internal left hip prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.031D	Mechanical loosening of internal left hip prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.031S	Mechanical loosening of internal left hip prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.032A	Mechanical loosening of internal right knee prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.032D	Mechanical loosening of internal right knee prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.032S	Mechanical loosening of internal right knee prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.033A	Mechanical loosening of internal left knee prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.033D	Mechanical loosening of internal left knee prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.033S	Mechanical loosening of internal left knee prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.038A	Mechanical loosening of other internal prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.038D	Mechanical loosening of other internal prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.038S	Mechanical loosening of other internal prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.039A	Mechanical loosening of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.039D	Mechanical loosening of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.039S	Mechanical loosening of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.050A	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic right hip joint, initial encounter
T84.050D	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic right hip joint, subsequent encounter
T84.050S	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic right hip joint, sequela

T84.051A	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic left hip joint, initial encounter
T84.051D	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic left hip joint, subsequent encounter
T84.051S	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic left hip joint, sequela
T84.052A	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic right knee joint, initial encounter
T84.052D	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic right knee joint, subsequent encounter
T84.052S	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic right knee joint, sequela
T84.053A	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic left knee joint, initial encounter
T84.053D	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic left knee joint, subsequent encounter
T84.053S	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic left knee joint, sequela
T84.058A	Periprosthetic osteolysis of other internal prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.058D	Periprosthetic osteolysis of other internal prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.058S	Periprosthetic osteolysis of other internal prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.059A	Periprosthetic osteolysis of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.059D	Periprosthetic osteolysis of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.059S	Periprosthetic osteolysis of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.060A	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic right hip joint, initial encounter
T84.060D	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic right hip joint, subsequent encounter
T84.060S	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic right hip joint, sequela
T84.061A	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic left hip joint, initial encounter
T84.061D	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic left hip joint, subsequent encounter
T84.061S	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic left hip joint, sequela
T84.062A	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic right knee joint, initial encounter
T84.062D	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic right knee joint, subsequent encounter
T84.062S	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic right knee joint, sequela
T84.063A	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic left knee joint, initial encounter
T84.063D	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic left knee joint, subsequent encounter
T84.063S	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic left knee joint, sequela
T84.068A	Wear of articular bearing surface of other internal prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.068D	Wear of articular bearing surface of other internal prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.068S	Wear of articular bearing surface of other internal prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.069A	Wear of articular bearing surface of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.069D	Wear of articular bearing surface of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.069S	Wear of articular bearing surface of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.090A	Other mechanical complication of internal right hip prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.090D	Other mechanical complication of internal right hip prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.090S	Other mechanical complication of internal right hip prosthesis, sequela
T84.091A	Other mechanical complication of internal left hip prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.091D	Other mechanical complication of internal left hip prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.091S	Other mechanical complication of internal left hip prosthesis, sequela
101.0010	outer mediament of mediament, or mp produced, sequence

T84.116D	encounter  Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, subsequent encounter
	= 10 and a modification of internal internal advisor of botto of right lower log, illition
T84.115S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of left femur, sequela  Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, initial
T84.115D T84.115S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of left femur, subsequent encounter
T84.115A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of left femur, initial encounter
T84.114S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of right femur, sequela
T84.114D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of right femur, subsequent encounter
T84.114A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of right femur, initial encounter
T84.113S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, sequela
T84.113D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, subsequent encounter
T84.113A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, initial encounter
T84.112S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of right forearm, sequela
	encounter
T84.112D	encounter  Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of right forearm, initial encounter
T84.111S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of left numerus, sequela  Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of right forearm, initial
T84.111S	encounter  Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of left humerus, sequela
T84.111D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of left humerus, subsequent
T84.111A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of left humerus, initial encounter
T84.110S	encounter  Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of right humerus, sequela
T84.110D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of right humerus, subsequent
T84.110A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of right humerus, initial encounter
T84.099S	Other mechanical complication of unspecified internal joint prosthesis, sequela
T84.099D	Other mechanical complication of unspecified internal joint prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.099A	Other mechanical complication of unspecified internal joint prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.098S	Other mechanical complication of other internal joint prosthesis, sequela
T84.098D	Other mechanical complication of other internal joint prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.098A	Other mechanical complication of other internal joint prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.093S	Other mechanical complication of internal left knee prosthesis, sequela
T84.093D	Other mechanical complication of internal left knee prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.093A	Other mechanical complication of internal left knee prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.092S	Other mechanical complication of internal right knee prosthesis, sequela
	Other mechanical complication of internal right knee prosthesis, subsequent encounter

T84.119D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb,
T0 4 4400	subsequent encounter
T84.119S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, sequela
T84.120A	Displacement of internal fixation device of right humerus, initial encounter
T84.120D	Displacement of internal fixation device of right humerus, subsequent encounter
T84.120S	Displacement of internal fixation device of right humerus, sequela
T84.121A	Displacement of internal fixation device of left humerus, initial encounter
T84.121D	Displacement of internal fixation device of left humerus, subsequent encounter
T84.121S	Displacement of internal fixation device of left humerus, sequela
T84.122A	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of right forearm, initial encounter
T84.122D	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of right forearm, subsequent encounter
T84.122S	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of right forearm, sequela
T84.123A	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, initial encounter
T84.123D	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, subsequent encounter
T84.123S	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, sequela
T84.124A	Displacement of internal fixation device of right femur, initial encounter
T84.124D	Displacement of internal fixation device of right femur, subsequent encounter
T84.124S	Displacement of internal fixation device of right femur, sequela
T84.125A	Displacement of internal fixation device of left femur, initial encounter
T84.125D	Displacement of internal fixation device of left femur, subsequent encounter
T84.125S	Displacement of internal fixation device of left femur, sequela
T84.126A	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, initial encounter
T84.126D	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, subsequent encounter
T84.126S	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, sequela
T84.127A	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, initial encounter
T84.127D	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter
T84.127S	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, sequela
T84.129A	Displacement of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, initial encounter
T84.129D	Displacement of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, subsequent encounter
T84.129S	Displacement of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, sequela
T84.190A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right humerus, initial encounter
T84.190D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right humerus, subsequent encounter
T84.190S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right humerus, sequela
T84.191A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left humerus, initial encounter
T84.191D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left humerus, subsequent encounter
T84.191S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left humerus, sequela
T84.192A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right forearm, initial encounter
T84.192D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right forearm, subsequent encounter
T84.192S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right forearm, sequela

T84.193A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, initial encounter
T84.193D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, subsequent encounter
T84.193S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, sequela
T84.194A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, initial encounter
T84.194D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, subsequent encounter
T84.194S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, sequela
T84.195A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, initial encounter
T84.195D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, subsequent encounter
T84.195S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, sequela
T84.196A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, initial encounter
T84.196D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, subsequent encounter
T84.196S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, sequela
T84.197A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, initial encounter
T84.197D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter
T84.197S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, sequela
T84.199A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, initial encounter
T84.199D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, subsequent encounter
T84.199S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, sequela
T84.210A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, initial encounter
T84.210D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, subsequent encounter
T84.210S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, sequela
T84.213A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, initial encounter
T84.213D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, subsequent encounter
T84.213S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, sequela
T84.216A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of vertebrae, initial encounter
T84.216D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of vertebrae, subsequent encounter
T84.216S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of vertebrae, sequela
T84.218A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of other bones, initial encounter
T84.218D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter
T84.218S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of other bones, sequela
T84.220A	Displacement of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, initial encounter

1	
T84.390A	Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter
T84.328S	Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela
T84.328D	Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter
T84.328A	Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter
T84.320S	Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, sequela
T84.320D	Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter
T84.320A	Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter
T84.318S	encounter  Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter
T84.318D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter  Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent
T84.318A	Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, sequela  Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter
T84.310S	Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter  Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, sequela
T84.310A	Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter  Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter
T84.310A	Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter
T84.298S	encounter  Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, sequela
T84.298A T84.298D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent
T84.296S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of vertebrae, sequela
T84.296D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of vertebrae, subsequent encounter
T84.296A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of vertebrae, initial encounter
T84.293S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, sequela
T84.293D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, subsequent encounter
T84.293A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, initial encounter
T84.290S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, sequela
T84.290D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, subsequent encounter
T84.290A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, initial encounter
T84.228S	Displacement of internal fixation device of other bones, sequela
T84.228D	Displacement of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter
T84.228A	Displacement of internal fixation device of other bones, initial encounter
T84.226S	Displacement of internal fixation device of vertebrae, sequela
T84.226D	Displacement of internal fixation device of vertebrae, subsequent encounter
T84.226A	Displacement of internal fixation device of vertebrae, initial encounter
T84.223S	Displacement of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, sequela
T84.223D	Displacement of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, subsequent encounter
T84.223A	Displacement of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, initial encounter
T84.220S	encounter  Displacement of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, sequela
T84.220D	Displacement of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, subsequent

T84.390S	Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, sequela
T84.398A	Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial
	encounter
T84.398D	Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter
T84.398S	Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela
T84.410A	Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, initial encounter
T84.410D	Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, subsequent encounter
T84.410S	Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, sequela
T84.418A	Breakdown (mechanical) of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter
T84.418D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter
T84.418S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, sequela
T84.420A	Displacement of muscle and tendon graft, initial encounter
T84.420D	Displacement of muscle and tendon graft, subsequent encounter
T84.420S	Displacement of muscle and tendon graft, sequela
T84.428A	Displacement of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter
T84.428D	Displacement of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter
T84.428S	Displacement of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, sequela
T84.490A	Other mechanical complication of muscle and tendon graft, initial encounter
T84.490D	Other mechanical complication of muscle and tendon graft, subsequent encounter
T84.490S	Other mechanical complication of muscle and tendon graft, sequela
T84.498A	Other mechanical complication of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter
T84.498D	Other mechanical complication of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter
T84.498S	Other mechanical complication of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, sequela
T85.01xA	Breakdown (mechanical) of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter
T85.01xD	Breakdown (mechanical) of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter
T85.01xS	Breakdown (mechanical) of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela
T85.02xA	Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter
T85.02xD	Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter
T85.02xS	Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela
T85.03xA	Leakage of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter
T85.03xD	Leakage of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter
T85.03xS	Leakage of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela
T85.09xA	Other mechanical complication of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter
T85.09xD	Other mechanical complication of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter
T85.09xS	Other mechanical complication of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela

T85.110A	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of brain, initial encounter
T85.110D	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of brain, subsequent encounter
T85.110S	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of brain, sequela
T85.111A	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of peripheral nerve, initial encounter
T85.111D	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of peripheral nerve, subsequent encounter
T85.111S	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of peripheral nerve, sequela
T85.112A	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of spinal cord, initial encounter
T85.112D	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of spinal cord, subsequent encounter
T85.112S	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of spinal cord, sequela
T85.118A	Breakdown (mechanical) of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, initial encounter
T85.118D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter
T85.118S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela
T85.120A	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of brain, initial encounter
T85.120D	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of brain, subsequent encounter
T85.120S	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of brain, sequela
T85.121A	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of peripheral nerve, initial encounter
T85.121D	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of peripheral nerve, subsequent encounter
T85.121S	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of peripheral nerve, sequela
T85.122A	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of spinal cord, initial encounter
T85.122D	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of spinal cord, subsequent encounter
T85.122S	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator (electrode) of spinal cord, sequela
T85.128A	Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, initial encounter
T85.128D	Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter
T85.128S	Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela
T85.190A	Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), initial encounter
T85.190D	Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter
T85.190S	Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), sequela
T85.191A	Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter

nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.191S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.192A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.199A Other mechanical complication of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, initial encounter  T85.199D Other mechanical complication of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter  T85.199D Other mechanical complication of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela  T86.10 Unspecified complication of kidney transplant  T86.11 Kidney transplant rejection  T86.12 Kidney transplant rejection  T86.13 Kidney transplant infection  T86.19 Other complication of kidney transplant  T86.890 Other transplanted tissue rejection  T86.891 Other transplanted tissue failure  T86.893 Other transplanted tissue infection  T86.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue  Encounter for examination of period of delayed growth in childhood with abnormal findings  Z00.70 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood with abnormal findings  Encounter for other general examination  Encounter for other general examination  Encounter for other perprocedural examination  Encounter for other perprocedural examination  Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ  Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of stomach  Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine  Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of small intesti	T85.191D	Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral
T85.191S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.192A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.192D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.192A Other mechanical complication of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, situital encounter  T85.199A Other mechanical complication of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter  T85.199D Other mechanical complication of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter  T85.199S Other mechanical complication of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela  T86.10 Unspecified complication of kidney transplant  T86.11 Kidney transplant felicume  T86.12 Kidney transplant felicume  T86.13 Kidney transplant felicume  T86.19 Other complication of kidney transplant  T86.890 Other transplanted tissue rejection  T86.891 Other transplanted tissue infection  T86.892 Other transplanted tissue infection  T86.893 Other complications of other transplanted tissue  T86.899 Other complications of other transplanted tissue  T86.899 Other complications of other transplanted tissue  T86.899 Other complications of other transplanted tissue  T86.890 Other complications of other transplanted tissue  T86.891 Other complications of other transplanted tissue  T86.892 Other complications of other transplanted tissue  T86.893 Other complications of other transplanted tissue  T86.894 Other complications of other transplanted tissue  T86.895 Other complications of other transplanted tissue  T86.896 Other complications of other transplanted tissue  T86.897 Other complications of other transplanted tissue  T86.898 Other complications of o	. 55.1515	
T85.192A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), sequela Other mechanical complication of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, initial encounter Other mechanical complication of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter Other mechanical complication of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter Other mechanical complication of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela Unspecified complication of kidney transplant felectronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela Visione Vi	T85.191S	
T85.192D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.192S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.199A Other mechanical complication of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, initial encounter  T85.199D Other mechanical complication of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter  T85.199S Other mechanical complication of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela  T86.10 Unspecified complication of kidney transplant  T86.11 Kidney transplant rejection  T86.12 Kidney transplant failure  T86.13 Kidney transplant infection  T86.19 Other complication of kidney transplant  T86.890 Other transplanted tissue rejection  T86.891 Other transplanted tissue failure  T86.892 Other transplanted tissue infection  T86.893 Other complication of other transplanted tissue  T86.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue  Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings  Z00.70 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood with abnormal findings  Z00.81 Encounter for other general examination  Z10.81 Encounter for other general examination  Z10.81 Encounter for other general examination  Z20.82 Encounter for other general examination  Z85.04 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ  Z85.00 Personal history of malignant acarcinoid tumor of large intestine  Z85.00 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine  Z85.004 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine  Z85.004 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine  Z85.004 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine  Z85.004 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine	T85.192A	Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord,
T85.199A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.199A Other mechanical complication of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, initial encounter  T85.199D Other mechanical complication of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter  T85.199S Other mechanical complication of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter  T86.19 Other mechanical complication of stidney transplant  T86.10 Unspecified complication of kidney transplant  T86.11 Kidney transplant rejection  T86.12 Kidney transplant rejection  T86.19 Other complication of kidney transplant  T86.80 Other transplanted tissue rejection  T86.89 Other transplanted tissue failure  T86.890 Other transplanted tissue infection  T86.891 Other transplanted tissue infection  T86.898 Other complications of other transplanted tissue  T86.899 Unspecified complication of potential donor of organ and tissue  T86.899 Unspecified complication of potential donor of organ and tissue  T86.899 Unspecified complication of potential donor of organ and tissue  T86.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue  T86.899 Unspecified complication of potential donor of organ and tissue  T86.899 Unspecified complication of potential donor of organ and tissue  T86.899 Unspecified complication of potential donor of organ and tissue  T86.899 Unspecified complication of potential donor of organ and tissue  T86.899 Unspecified complication of potential donor of organ and tissue  T86.890 Unspecified complication of potential donor of organ and tissue  T86.890 Unspecified complication of potential donor of organ and tissue  T86.890 Unspecified complication of potential donor of organ and tissue  T86.890 Unspecified complication of poten	T85.192D	Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord,
T85.199D	T85.192S	Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord,
System, subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela  186.10 Unspecified complication of kidney transplant  186.11 Kidney transplant rejection  186.12 Kidney transplant failure  186.13 Kidney transplant failure  186.19 Other complication of kidney transplant  186.89 Other transplanted tissue rejection  186.891 Other transplanted tissue rejection  186.892 Other transplanted tissue infection  186.898 Other complications of other transplanted tissue  186.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue  186.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue  200.5 Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue  200.70 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings  200.71 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood with abnormal findings  200.8 Encounter for other general examination  201.818 Encounter for other preprocedural examination  201.818 Encounter for other preprocedural examination  248.23 Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant  252.4 Kidney donor  252.6 Liver donor  285.00 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ  285.02 Personal history of malignant acrcinoid tumor of stomach  285.020 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of stomach  285.030 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach  285.030 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine  285.030 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus  285.040 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum  285.040 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus  285.050 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine	T85.199A	
T86.10         Unspecified complication of kidney transplant           T86.11         Kidney transplant rejection           T86.12         Kidney transplant failure           T86.13         Kidney transplant infection           T86.19         Other complication of kidney transplant           T86.890         Other transplanted tissue rejection           T86.891         Other transplanted tissue failure           T86.892         Other transplanted tissue infection           T86.893         Other complications of other transplanted tissue           T86.899         Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue           Z00.5         Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue           Z00.70         Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings           Z00.71         Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood with abnormal findings           Z00.8         Encounter for other general examination           Z01.818         Encounter for other preprocedural examination           Z42.23         Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant           Z52.4         Kidney donor           Z52.6         Liver donor           Z85.00         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ           Z85.02 <t< td=""><td>T85.199D</td><td>system, subsequent encounter</td></t<>	T85.199D	system, subsequent encounter
T86.11       Kidney transplant rejection         T86.12       Kidney transplant failure         T86.13       Kidney transplant infection         T86.19       Other complication of kidney transplant         T86.890       Other transplanted tissue rejection         T86.891       Other transplanted tissue infection         T86.892       Other complications of other transplanted tissue         T86.898       Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue         Z00.5       Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue         Z00.70       Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings         Z00.8       Encounter for other general examination         Z01.818       Encounter for other preprocedural examination         Z48.23       Encounter for other preprocedural examination         Z52.4       Kidney donor         Z52.6       Liver donor         Z85.00       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ         Z85.02       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of stomach         Z85.030       Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of stomach         Z85.030       Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of large intestine         Z85.048       Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine	T85.199S	system, sequela
T86.12       Kidney transplant failure         T86.13       Kidney transplant infection         T86.19       Other complication of kidney transplant         T86.890       Other transplanted tissue rejection         T86.891       Other transplanted tissue infection         T86.892       Other complications of other transplanted tissue         T86.898       Other complication of other transplanted tissue         Z00.5       Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue         Z00.70       Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings         Z00.71       Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood with abnormal findings         Z00.8       Encounter for other general examination         Z01.818       Encounter for other preprocedural examination         Z48.23       Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant         Z52.4       Kidney donor         Z52.6       Liver donor         Z85.00       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ         Z85.01       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of esophagus         Z85.020       Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of stomach         Z85.030       Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine         Z85.030       Persona	T86.10	Unspecified complication of kidney transplant
T86.13       Kidney transplant infection         T86.19       Other complication of kidney transplant         T86.890       Other transplanted tissue rejection         T86.891       Other transplanted tissue infection         T86.892       Other complications of other transplanted tissue         T86.898       Other complication of other transplanted tissue         Z00.5       Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue         Z00.70       Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings         Z00.71       Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood with abnormal findings         Z00.8       Encounter for other general examination         Z01.818       Encounter for other preprocedural examination         Z01.818       Encounter for other preprocedural examination         Z48.23       Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant         Z52.4       Kidney donor         Z52.6       Liver donor         Z85.00       Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ         Z85.01       Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of stomach         Z85.020       Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach         Z85.030       Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine         Z85.0	T86.11	
T86.19 Other complication of kidney transplant T86.890 Other transplanted tissue rejection T86.891 Other transplanted tissue failure T86.892 Other transplanted tissue infection T86.898 Other complications of other transplanted tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue Z00.5 Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue Z00.70 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings Z00.71 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood with abnormal findings Z00.8 Encounter for other general examination Z01.818 Encounter for other preprocedural examination Z48.23 Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant Z52.4 Kidney donor Z52.6 Liver donor Z85.00 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of stomach Z85.02 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach Z85.030 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine Z85.030 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of large intestine Z85.030 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of large intestine Z85.040 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus Z85.040 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver Z85.050 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver Z85.060 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver	T86.12	Kidney transplant failure
T86.890 Other transplanted tissue rejection T86.891 Other transplanted tissue failure T86.892 Other transplanted tissue infection T86.898 Other complications of other transplanted tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue Z00.5 Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue Z00.70 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings Z00.71 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood with abnormal findings Z00.8 Encounter for other general examination Z01.818 Encounter for other preprocedural examination Z48.23 Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant Z52.4 Kidney donor Z52.6 Liver donor Z85.00 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ Personal history of malignant neoplasm of esophagus Z85.01 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of stomach Z85.02 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine Z85.030 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of large intestine Z85.030 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus Z85.040 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus Z85.05 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine	T86.13	Kidney transplant infection
T86.891         Other transplanted tissue failure           T86.892         Other transplanted tissue infection           T86.898         Other complications of other transplanted tissue           T86.899         Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue           Z00.5         Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue           Z00.70         Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings           Z00.8         Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood with abnormal findings           Z00.8         Encounter for other general examination           Z01.818         Encounter for other preprocedural examination           Z48.23         Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant           Z52.4         Kidney donor           Z52.6         Liver donor           Z85.00         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ           Z85.01         Personal history of malignant neoplasm of esophagus           Z85.020         Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of stomach           Z85.030         Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach           Z85.030         Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine           Z85.040         Personal history of ther malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus	T86.19	Other complication of kidney transplant
T86.892 Other transplanted tissue infection T86.898 Other complications of other transplanted tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue Z00.5 Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue Z00.70 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings Z00.71 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood with abnormal findings Z00.8 Encounter for other general examination Z01.818 Encounter for other preprocedural examination Z48.23 Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant Z52.4 Kidney donor Z52.6 Liver donor Z85.00 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ Z85.01 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of esophagus Z85.02 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of stomach Z85.03 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach Z85.03 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of large intestine Z85.030 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine Z85.030 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum Z85.040 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver Z85.060 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver	T86.890	Other transplanted tissue rejection
T86.898 Other complications of other transplanted tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue Z00.5 Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue Z00.70 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings Z00.71 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood with abnormal findings Z00.8 Encounter for other general examination Z01.818 Encounter for other preprocedural examination Z48.23 Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant Z52.4 Kidney donor Z52.6 Liver donor Z85.00 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ Z85.01 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of esophagus Z85.020 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of stomach Z85.030 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine Z85.030 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of large intestine Z85.030 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine Z85.030 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum Z85.040 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver Z85.060 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver	T86.891	Other transplanted tissue failure
T86.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue  Z00.5 Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue  Z00.70 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings  Z00.71 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood with abnormal findings  Z00.8 Encounter for other general examination  Z01.818 Encounter for other preprocedural examination  Z48.23 Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant  Z52.4 Kidney donor  Z52.6 Liver donor  Z85.00 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ  Z85.01 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of esophagus  Z85.02 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of stomach  Z85.03 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach  Z85.03 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of large intestine  Z85.03 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of large intestine  Z85.04 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum  Z85.05 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus  Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver  Z85.06 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver	T86.892	Other transplanted tissue infection
Z00.5 Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue Z00.70 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings Z00.71 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood with abnormal findings Z00.8 Encounter for other general examination Z01.818 Encounter for other preprocedural examination Z48.23 Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant Z52.4 Kidney donor Z52.6 Liver donor Z85.00 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ Z85.01 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of esophagus Z85.020 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of stomach Z85.030 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine Z85.030 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of large intestine Z85.038 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine Z85.040 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum Z85.048 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver Z85.060 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine	T86.898	Other complications of other transplanted tissue
Z00.70 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings Z00.71 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood with abnormal findings Z00.8 Encounter for other general examination Z01.818 Encounter for other preprocedural examination Z48.23 Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant Z52.4 Kidney donor Z52.6 Liver donor Z85.00 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ Z85.01 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of esophagus Z85.02 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of stomach Z85.030 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine Z85.030 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine Z85.038 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum Z85.040 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum Z85.048 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver Z85.060 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver	T86.899	Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue
findings  Z00.71 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood with abnormal findings  Z00.8 Encounter for other general examination  Z01.818 Encounter for other preprocedural examination  Z48.23 Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant  Z52.4 Kidney donor  Z52.6 Liver donor  Z85.00 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ  Z85.01 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of esophagus  Z85.020 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of stomach  Z85.028 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach  Z85.030 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of large intestine  Z85.030 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine  Z85.040 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum  Z85.040 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus  Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver  Z85.060 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver	Z00.5	Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue
findings  Z00.8 Encounter for other general examination  Z01.818 Encounter for other preprocedural examination  Z48.23 Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant  Z52.4 Kidney donor  Z52.6 Liver donor  Z85.00 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ  Z85.01 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of esophagus  Z85.020 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of stomach  Z85.028 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach  Z85.030 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of large intestine  Z85.038 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine  Z85.040 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum  Z85.048 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus  Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver  Z85.060 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine	Z00.70	
Z01.818 Encounter for other preprocedural examination Z48.23 Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant Z52.4 Kidney donor Z52.6 Liver donor Z85.00 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ Z85.01 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of esophagus Z85.020 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of stomach Z85.028 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach Z85.030 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of large intestine Z85.038 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine Z85.040 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum Z85.048 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver Z85.060 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine		findings
Z48.23 Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant Z52.4 Kidney donor Z52.6 Liver donor Z85.00 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ Z85.01 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of esophagus Z85.020 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of stomach Z85.028 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach Z85.030 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of large intestine Z85.038 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine Z85.040 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum Z85.048 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver Z85.060 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine		_
Z52.4 Kidney donor  Z52.6 Liver donor  Z85.00 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ  Z85.01 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of esophagus  Z85.020 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of stomach  Z85.028 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach  Z85.030 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of large intestine  Z85.038 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine  Z85.040 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum  Z85.048 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus  Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver  Z85.060 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine	Z01.818	· ·
Z52.6 Liver donor  Z85.00 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ  Z85.01 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of esophagus  Z85.020 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of stomach  Z85.028 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach  Z85.030 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of large intestine  Z85.038 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine  Z85.040 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum  Z85.048 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus  Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver  Z85.060 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine	Z48.23	Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant
Z85.00 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ Z85.01 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of esophagus Z85.020 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of stomach Z85.028 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach Z85.030 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of large intestine Z85.038 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine Z85.040 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum Z85.048 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver Z85.060 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine	Z52.4	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Z85.01 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of esophagus Z85.020 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of stomach Z85.028 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach Z85.030 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of large intestine Z85.038 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine Z85.040 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum Z85.048 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver Z85.060 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine	Z52.6	Liver donor
Z85.020 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of stomach Z85.028 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach Z85.030 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of large intestine Z85.038 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine Z85.040 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum Z85.048 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver Z85.060 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine	Z85.00	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ
Z85.028 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach Z85.030 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of large intestine Z85.038 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine Z85.040 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum Z85.048 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver Z85.060 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine	Z85.01	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of esophagus
Z85.030 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of large intestine Z85.038 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine Z85.040 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum Z85.048 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver Z85.060 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine	Z85.020	, ,
Z85.038 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine Z85.040 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum Z85.048 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver Z85.060 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine	Z85.028	Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach
Z85.040 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum Z85.048 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver Z85.060 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine	Z85.030	
Z85.048 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver Z85.060 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine	Z85.038	Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine
Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver Z85.060 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine	Z85.040	Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum
Z85.060 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine	Z85.048	Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus
	Z85.05	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver
Z85.068 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of small intestine	Z85.060	Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine
	Z85.068	Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of small intestine

Z85.07	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of pancreas
Z85.09	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs
Z85.110	Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of bronchus and lung
Z85.118	Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of bronchus and lung
Z85.12	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of trachea
Z85.20	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified respiratory organ
Z85.21	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of larynx
Z85.22	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of nasal cavities, middle ear, and accessory sinuses
Z85.230	Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of thymus
Z85.238	Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of thymus
Z85.29	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other respiratory and intrathoracic organs
Z85.3	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of breast
Z85.40	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified female genital organ
Z85.41	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of cervix uteri
Z85.42	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of uterus
Z85.43	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of ovary
Z85.44	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other female genital organs
Z85.45	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified male genital organ
Z85.46	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of prostate
Z85.47	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of testis
Z85.48	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of epididymis
Z85.49	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other male genital organs
Z85.50	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified urinary tract organ
Z85.51	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of bladder
Z85.520	Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of kidney
Z85.528	Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of kidney
Z85.53	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of renal pelvis
Z85.54	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of ureter
Z85.59	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other urinary tract organ
Z85.6	Personal history of leukemia
Z85.71	Personal history of Hodgkin lymphoma
Z85.72	Personal history of non-Hodgkin lymphomas
Z85.79	Personal history of other malignant neoplasms of lymphoid, hematopoietic and related tissues
Z85.810	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of tongue
Z85.818	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other sites of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx
Z85.819	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified site of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx
Z85.820	Personal history of malignant melanoma of skin
Z85.821	Personal history of Merkel cell carcinoma
Z85.828	Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of skin
Z85.830	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of bone
Z85.831	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of soft tissue

Z85.840	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of eye
Z85.841	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of brain
Z85.848	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissue
Z85.850	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of thyroid
Z85.858	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other endocrine glands
Z85.89	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other organs and systems
Z85.9	Personal history of malignant neoplasm, unspecified
Z87.442	Personal history of urinary calculi
Z94.4	Liver transplant status
Z98.890	Other specified postprocedural states

## **CPT Codes: 74181, 74182, 74183 MRI abdomen**

CPT codes	Code Description
74181	MRI abdomen without contrast
74182	MRI abdomen with contrast
74183	MRI abdomen without contrast, followed by re-imaging with contrast

## **ICD-10 Diagnoses Codes**

ICD-10	Code Description
A06.4	Amebic liver abscess
A06.89	Other amebic infections
A07.1	Giardiasis [lambliasis]
A18.01	Tuberculosis of spine
A18.11	Tuberculosis of kidney and ureter
A18.12	Tuberculosis of bladder
A18.13	Tuberculosis of other urinary organs
A18.14	Tuberculosis of prostate
A18.15	Tuberculosis of other male genital organs
A18.16	Tuberculosis of cervix
A18.17	Tuberculous female pelvic inflammatory disease
A18.18	Tuberculosis of other female genital organs
A18.2	Tuberculous peripheral lymphadenopathy
A18.31	Tuberculous peritonitis
A18.32	Tuberculous enteritis
A18.39	Retroperitoneal tuberculosis
A18.7	Tuberculosis of adrenal glands
A18.83	Tuberculosis of digestive tract organs, not elsewhere classified
A31.2	Disseminated mycobacterium avium-intracellulare complex (DMAC)
A31.8	Other mycobacterial infections
A31.9	Mycobacterial infection, unspecified
A41.3	Sepsis due to Hemophilus influenzae
A41.50	Gram-negative sepsis, unspecified
A41.51	Sepsis due to Escherichia coli [E. coli]
A41.52	Sepsis due to Pseudomonas

A41.53	Sepsis due to Serratia
A41.59	Other Gram-negative sepsis
A51.49	Other secondary syphilitic conditions
A52.01	Syphilitic aneurysm of aorta
A53.9	Syphilis, unspecified
A56.02	Chlamydial vulvovaginitis
A56.11	Chlamydial female pelvic inflammatory disease
A79.81	Rickettsiosis due to Ehrlichia sennetsu
A79.89	Other specified rickettsioses
B18.0	Chronic viral hepatitis B with delta-agent
B18.1	Chronic viral hepatitis B without delta-agent
B18.2	Chronic viral hepatitis C
B18.8	Other chronic viral hepatitis
B18.9	Chronic viral hepatitis, unspecified
B20	Human immunodeficiency virus [HIV] disease
B25.2	Cytomegaloviral pancreatitis
B37.7	Candidal sepsis
B37.89	Other sites of candidiasis
B38.7	Disseminated coccidioidomycosis
B38.89	Other forms of coccidioidomycosis
B57.1	Acute Chagas' disease without heart involvement
B57.30	Chagas' disease with digestive system involvement, unspecified
B57.31	Megaesophagus in Chagas' disease
B57.32	Megacolon in Chagas' disease
B57.39	Other digestive system involvement in Chagas' disease
B57.40	Chagas' disease with nervous system involvement, unspecified
B57.41	Meningitis in Chagas' disease
B57.42	Meningoencephalitis in Chagas' disease
B57.49	Other nervous system involvement in Chagas' disease
B57.5	Chagas' disease (chronic) with other organ involvement
B65.0	Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma haematobium [urinary schistosomiasis]
B65.1	Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma mansoni [intestinal schistosomiasis]
B65.2	Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma japonicum
B65.3	Cercarial dermatitis
B65.8	Other schistosomiasis
B65.9	Schistosomiasis, unspecified
B66.1	Clonorchiasis
B66.3	Fascioliasis
B67.0	Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver
B67.5	Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver
B67.8	Echinococcosis, unspecified, of liver
B67.90	Echinococcosis, unspecified
B67.99	Other echinococcosis

B78.0	Intestinal strongyloidiasis
B78.7	Disseminated strongyloidiasis
B78.9	Strongyloidiasis, unspecified
B96.81	Helicobacter pylori [H. pylori] as the cause of diseases classified elsewhere
D56.1	Beta thalassemia
D56.9	Thalassemia, unspecified
D69.0	Allergic purpura
D73.0	Hyposplenism
D73.1	Hypersplenism
D73.2	Chronic congestive splenomegaly
D73.3	Abscess of spleen
D73.4	Cyst of spleen
D73.5	Infarction of spleen
D73.81	Neutropenic splenomegaly
D73.89	Other diseases of spleen
D73.9	Disease of spleen, unspecified
D75.9	Disease of blood and blood-forming organs, unspecified
D76.3	Other histiocytosis syndromes
D78.11	Accidental puncture and laceration of the spleen during a procedure on the spleen
D78.12	Accidental puncture and laceration of the spleen during other procedure
D86.0	Sarcoidosis of lung
D86.1	Sarcoidosis of lymph nodes
D86.2	Sarcoidosis of lung with sarcoidosis of lymph nodes
D86.3	Sarcoidosis of skin
D86.81	Sarcoid meningitis
D86.82	Multiple cranial nerve palsies in sarcoidosis
D86.83	Sarcoid iridocyclitis
D86.84	Sarcoid pyelonephritis
D86.85	Sarcoid myocarditis
D86.86	Sarcoid arthropathy
D86.87	Sarcoid myositis
D86.89	Sarcoidosis of other sites
D86.9	Sarcoidosis, unspecified
E25.0	Congenital adrenogenital disorders associated with enzyme deficiency
E25.8	Other adrenogenital disorders
E25.9	Adrenogenital disorder, unspecified
E26.01	Conn's syndrome
E26.02	Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism
E26.09	Other primary hyperaldosteronism
E26.1	Secondary hyperaldosteronism
E26.81	Bartter's syndrome
E26.89	Other hyperaldosteronism
E26.9	Hyperaldosteronism, unspecified

E27.0	Other adrenocortical overactivity
E27.1	Primary adrenocortical insufficiency
E27.2	Addisonian crisis
E27.3	Drug-induced adrenocortical insufficiency
E27.40	Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency
E27.49	Other adrenocortical insufficiency
E27.10	Adrenomedullary hyperfunction
E27.8	Other specified disorders of adrenal gland
E27.9	Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified
E34.0	Carcinoid syndrome
E36.11	Accidental puncture and laceration of an endocrine system organ or structure during an
L30.11	endocrine system procedure
E36.12	Accidental puncture and laceration of an endocrine system organ or structure during other procedure
E75.21	Fabry (-Anderson) disease
E75.22	Gaucher disease
E75.240	Niemann-Pick disease type A
E75.241	Niemann-Pick disease type B
E75.242	Niemann-Pick disease type C
E75.243	Niemann-Pick disease type D
E75.248	Other Niemann-Pick disease
E75.249	Niemann-Pick disease, unspecified
E75.3	Sphingolipidosis, unspecified
E77.0	Defects in post-translational modification of lysosomal enzymes
E77.1	Defects in glycoprotein degradation
E77.8	Other disorders of glycoprotein metabolism
E77.9	Disorder of glycoprotein metabolism, unspecified
E83.10	Disorder of Iron Metabolism, Unspecified
E83.110	Hereditary Hemochromatosis
E83.111	Hemochromatosis Due to Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions
E83.118	Other Hemochromatosis
E83.119	Hemochromatosis, Unspecified
E83.19	Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism
E83.59	Other disorders of calcium metabolism
E85.9	Amyloidosis, Unspecified
F10.20	Alcohol dependence, uncomplicated
F10.21	Alcohol dependence, in remission
G97.48	Accidental puncture and laceration of other nervous system organ or structure during a nervous system procedure
G97.49	Accidental puncture and laceration of other nervous system organ or structure during other procedure
170.0	Atherosclerosis of aorta
l71.02	Dissection of abdominal aorta
l71.20	Thoracic aortic aneurysm, without rupture, unspecified
l71.21	Aneurysm of the ascending aorta, without rupture

171.22	Aneurysm of the aortic arch, without rupture
171.23	Aneurysm of the descending thoracic aorta, without rupture
171.30 171.31	Abdominal aortic aneurysm, ruptured, unspecified
171.31	Pararenal abdominal aortic aneurysm, ruptured
171.32	Juxtarenal abdominal aortic aneurysm, ruptured Infrarenal abdominal aortic aneurysm, ruptured
171.40	Abdominal aortic aneurysm, without rupture, unspecified
171.40	Pararenal abdominal aortic aneurysm, without rupture
171.42	Juxtarenal abdominal acrtic aneurysm, without rupture
171.43	Infrarenal abdominal aortic aneurysm, without rupture
171.50	Thoracoabdominal aortic aneurysm, ruptured, unspecified
171.51	Supraceliac aneurysm of the abdominal aorta, ruptured
I71.52	Paravisceral aneurysm of the abdominal aorta, ruptured
I71.60	Thoracoabdominal aortic aneurysm, without rupture, unspecified
I71.61	Supraceliac aneurysm of the abdominal aorta, without rupture
I71.62	Paravisceral aneurysm of the abdominal aorta, without rupture
172.2	Aneurysm of renal artery
172.8	Aneurysm of other specified arteries
174.01	Saddle Embolus of Abdominal Aorta
174.09	Other Arterial Embolism and Thrombosis Of Abdominal Aorta
174.9	Embolism and thrombosis of unspecified artery
177.4	Celiac artery compression syndrome
178.0	Hereditary hemorrhagic telangiectasia
185.00	Esophageal varices without bleeding
186.4	Gastric varices
186.8	Varicose veins of other specified sites
188.0	Nonspecific mesenteric lymphadenitis
189.0	Lymphedema, not elsewhere classified
197.51	Accidental puncture and laceration of a circulatory system organ or structure during a circulatory system procedure
197.52	Accidental puncture and laceration of a circulatory system organ or structure during other procedure
J95.71	Accidental puncture and laceration of a respiratory system organ or structure during a respiratory system procedure
J95.72	Accidental puncture and laceration of a respiratory system organ or structure during other procedure
K20.90	Esophagitis, unspecified without bleeding
K20.91	Esophagitis, unspecified with bleeding
K22.0	Achalasia of cardia
K22.6	Gastro-esophageal laceration-hemorrhage syndrome
K25.4	Chronic or unspecified gastric ulcer with hemorrhage
K25.5	Chronic or unspecified gastric ulcer with perforation
K27.9	Peptic ulcer, site unspecified, unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or perforation
K29.00	Acute gastritis without bleeding
K29.30	Chronic superficial gastritis without bleeding
K29.60	Other gastritis without bleeding
K31.5	Obstruction of duodenum

K31.7	Polyp of stomach and duodenum
K31.89	Other diseases of stomach and duodenum
K31.9	Disease of stomach and duodenum, unspecified
K35.200	Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, without perforation or abscess
K35.201	Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, with perforation, without abscess
K35.209	Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, without abscess, unspecified as to perforation
K35.210	Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, without perforation, with abscess
K35.211	Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, with perforation and abscess
K35.219	Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, with abscess, unspecified as to perforation
K35.30	Acute appendicitis with localized peritonitis, without perforation or gangrene
K35.31	Acute appendicitis with localized peritonitis and gangrene, without perforation
K35.32	Acute appendicitis with perforation and localized peritonitis, without abscess
K35.33	Acute appendicitis with perforation and localized peritonitis, with abscess
K35.80	Unspecified acute appendicitis
K35.890	Other acute appendicitis without perforation or gangrene
K35.891	Other acute appendicitis without perforation, with gangrene
K37	Unspecified appendicitis
K38.1	Appendicular concretions
K38.2	Diverticulum of appendix
K38.3	Fistula of appendix
K38.8	Other specified diseases of appendix
K38.9	Disease of appendix, unspecified
K40.00	Bilateral inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K40.01	Bilateral inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, recurrent
K40.10	Bilateral inguinal hernia, with gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K40.11	Bilateral inguinal hernia, with gangrene, recurrent
K40.20	Bilateral inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K40.21	Bilateral inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent
K40.30	Unilateral inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K40.31	Unilateral inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, recurrent
K40.40	Unilateral inguinal hernia, with gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K40.41	Unilateral inguinal hernia, with gangrene, recurrent
K40.90	Unilateral inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K40.91	Unilateral inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent
K41.00	Bilateral femoral hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K41.01	Bilateral femoral hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, recurrent
K41.10	Bilateral femoral hernia, with gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K41.11	Bilateral femoral hernia, with gangrene, recurrent
K41.20	Bilateral femoral hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K41.21	Bilateral femoral hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent
K41.30	Unilateral femoral hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K41.31	Unilateral femoral hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, recurrent

K41.41 Unilateral femoral hernia, with gangrene, recurrent K41.90 Unilateral femoral hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, not specified as recurrent K41.91 Unilateral femoral hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent K42.0 Umbilical hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K42.1 Umbilical hernia with obstruction or gangrene K42.9 Umbilical hernia with obstruction or gangrene K43.0 Incisional hernia with obstruction or gangrene K43.1 Incisional hernia with obstruction or gangrene K43.2 Incisional hernia with obstruction or gangrene K43.3 Parastomal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K43.4 Parastomal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K43.5 Parastomal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K43.6 Other and unspecified ventral hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K43.7 Other and unspecified ventral hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K44.1 Diaphragmatic hernia with obstruction or gangrene K45.0 Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K45.1 Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K45.0 Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K45.1 Other specified abdominal hernia with out obstruction or gangrene K46.0 Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K46.1 Coron's disease of small intestine with out opstruction or gangrene K46.1 Crohn's disease of small intestine with out opstruction or gangrene K46.1 Crohn's disease of small intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.012 Crohn's disease of small intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.013 Crohn's disease of small intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.014 Crohn's disease of small intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.015 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.016 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with out complications K50.017 Crohn's disease of both sm	K41.40	Unilateral femoral hernia, with gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K41.90 Unilateral femoral hemia, without obstruction or gangrene, not specified as recurrent K41.91 Unilateral femoral hemia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent K42.0 Umbilical hemia with obstruction, without gangrene K42.1 Umbilical hemia with obstruction, without gangrene K42.9 Umbilical hemia with obstruction or gangrene K43.0 Incisional hemia with obstruction without gangrene K43.1 Incisional hemia with obstruction, without gangrene Incisional hemia with obstruction or gangrene Incisional hemia with obstruction or gangrene Incisional hemia with obstruction or gangrene Incisional hemia with obstruction, without gangrene Incisional hemia with obstruction or gangrene Incisional hemia with obstruction or gangrene Incisional hemia with obstruction or gangrene Incisional hemia with out obstruction or gangrene Incisional hemia without obstruction or gangrene Incisional hemia without obstruction or gangrene Incisional hemia without obstruction or gangrene Incisional hemia with obstruction, without gangrene Incisional hemia with obstruction or gangrene Incisional hemia without obstruction or gangrene Incisional hemia with obstruction or gangrene Incisional hemia with obstruction or gangrene Incisional hemia with obstruction or gangrene Incisional hemia with obstruction Incisional hemia without obstruction Incisional hemia without obstruction Inc	K41.41	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
K41.91 Uniblateral femoral hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent K42.0 Umbilical hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K42.9 Umbilical hernia with gangrene K42.9 Umbilical hernia with obstruction or gangrene K43.0 Incisional hernia with obstruction or gangrene K43.1 Incisional hernia with obstruction or gangrene K43.2 Incisional hernia with obstruction or gangrene K43.3 Parastomal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K43.4 Parastomal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K43.5 Parastomal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K43.6 Other and unspecified ventral hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K43.7 Other and unspecified ventral hernia with opstruction, without gangrene K43.9 Ventral hernia without obstruction or gangrene K44.0 Diaphragmatic hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K44.1 Diaphragmatic hernia with obstruction or gangrene K44.1 Diaphragmatic hernia without obstruction or gangrene K44.1 Diaphragmatic hernia without obstruction without gangrene K44.1 Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K45.0 Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K45.1 Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K46.0 Unspecified abdominal hernia without obstruction or gangrene K46.0 Unspecified abdominal hernia without obstruction or gangrene K46.0 Unspecified abdominal hernia without obstruction or gangrene K46.0 Crohn's disease of small intestine without complications K50.010 Crohn's disease of small intestine with unspecified complications K50.011 Crohn's disease of small intestine with the obstruction K50.012 Crohn's disease of small intestine with other complications K50.013 Crohn's disease of small intestine with hitestinal obstruction K50.113 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.114 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.813 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.814 Crohn's disease of both small and la	K41.90	
K42.0         Umbilical hernia with obstruction, without gangrene           K42.1         Umbilical hernia with gangrene           K42.9         Umbilical hernia with obstruction or gangrene           K43.0         Incisional hernia with obstruction or gangrene           K43.1         Incisional hernia with gangrene           K43.2         Incisional hernia with obstruction or gangrene           K43.3         Parastomal hernia with obstruction or gangrene           K43.4         Parastomal hernia with obstruction or gangrene           K43.5         Parastomal hernia without obstruction or gangrene           K43.6         Other and unspecified ventral hernia with obstruction, without gangrene           K43.7         Other and unspecified ventral hernia with gangrene           K44.0         Diaphragmatic hernia with obstruction or gangrene           K44.1         Diaphragmatic hernia with obstruction or gangrene           K44.9         Diaphragmatic hernia without obstruction or gangrene           K45.0         Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene           K45.1         Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene           K46.0         Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene           K46.1         Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene           K46.9         Unspecified abdom	K41.91	
K42.1 Umbilical hernia with bangrene K42.9 Umbilical hernia with obstruction or gangrene K43.0 Incisional hernia with obstruction, without gangrene Incisional hernia with obstruction or gangrene K43.1 Incisional hernia with gangrene Incisional hernia with bastruction, without gangrene K43.2 Incisional hernia with obstruction or gangrene K43.3 Parastomal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K43.4 Parastomal hernia without obstruction or gangrene K43.5 Parastomal hernia without obstruction or gangrene K43.6 Other and unspecified ventral hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K43.7 Other and unspecified ventral hernia with gangrene K43.9 Ventral hernia without obstruction or gangrene K44.0 Diaphragmatic hernia with obstruction or gangrene K44.1 Diaphragmatic hernia with gangrene K44.2 Diaphragmatic hernia with obstruction or gangrene K44.1 Diaphragmatic hernia without obstruction or gangrene K44.1 Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K45.0 Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K45.1 Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K46.1 Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K46.0 Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K46.1 Unspecified abdominal hernia without obstruction or gangrene K46.1 Crohn's disease of small intestine with obstruction or gangrene K50.00 Crohn's disease of small intestine with rectal bleeding K50.011 Crohn's disease of small intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.013 Crohn's disease of small intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.014 Crohn's disease of small intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.015 Crohn's disease of small intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.016 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.111 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.813 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with discuses K50.814 Crohn's disease, unspecified, without complications K50.991 Cr	K42.0	
K42.9 Umbilical hernia without obstruction or gangrene K43.0 Incisional hernia with destruction, without gangrene K43.1 Incisional hernia with gangrene Incisional hernia with gangrene K43.2 Incisional hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K43.3 Parastomal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K43.4 Parastomal hernia with gangrene K43.5 Parastomal hernia with ubstruction or gangrene K43.6 Other and unspecified ventral hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K43.7 Other and unspecified ventral hernia with gangrene K43.9 Ventral hernia without obstruction or gangrene K44.0 Diaphragmatic hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K44.1 Diaphragmatic hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K44.2 Diaphragmatic hernia with obstruction or gangrene K44.3 Diaphragmatic hernia with obstruction or gangrene K45.0 Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K45.1 Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K45.8 Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K46.0 Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K46.1 Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K46.0 Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K46.1 Crohn's disease of small intestine without complications K50.011 Crohn's disease of small intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.012 Crohn's disease of small intestine with intestinal obstruction Crohn's disease of small intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.013 Crohn's disease of small intestine with unspecified complications K50.014 Crohn's disease of small intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.015 Crohn's disease of small intestine with unspecified complications K50.016 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.810 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with bascess Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with abscess Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with abscess Crohn's disease, unspecified, with out complications K50.991	K42.1	<u> </u>
K43.0 Incisional hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K43.1 Incisional hernia with gangrene K43.2 Incisional hernia with gangrene K43.3 Parastomal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K43.4 Parastomal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K43.5 Parastomal hernia with gangrene K43.6 Other and unspecified ventral hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K43.7 Other and unspecified ventral hernia with opstruction, without gangrene K43.9 Ventral hernia without obstruction or gangrene K44.0 Diaphragmatic hernia with obstruction or gangrene K44.1 Diaphragmatic hernia with obstruction or gangrene K44.1 Diaphragmatic hernia without obstruction or gangrene K44.9 Diaphragmatic hernia without obstruction or gangrene K45.0 Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K45.1 Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K46.1 Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K46.0 Crohn's disease of small intestine without complications K50.011 Crohn's disease of small intestine with rectal bleeding K50.001 Crohn's disease of small intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.012 Crohn's disease of small intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.013 Crohn's disease of small intestine with bascess K50.014 Crohn's disease of small intestine with unspecified complications K50.015 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.016 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.017 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.018 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.80 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.814 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.90 Crohn's disease, unspecified, without complications K5	K42.9	
K43.2 Incisional hernia without obstruction or gangrene K43.3 Parastomal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K43.4 Parastomal hernia with gangrene K43.5 Parastomal hernia with gangrene K43.6 Other and unspecified ventral hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K43.7 Other and unspecified ventral hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K43.9 Ventral hernia without obstruction or gangrene K44.0 Diaphragmatic hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K44.1 Diaphragmatic hernia with gangrene K44.2 Diaphragmatic hernia with obstruction or gangrene K44.3 Diaphragmatic hernia without obstruction or gangrene K44.5 Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K45.0 Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K45.1 Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K46.0 Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K46.0 Unspecified abdominal hernia with gangrene K46.1 Unspecified abdominal hernia without obstruction or gangrene K46.9 Unspecified abdominal hernia without obstruction or gangrene K46.9 Crohn's disease of small intestine without complications K50.001 Crohn's disease of small intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.011 Crohn's disease of small intestine with fistula K50.012 Crohn's disease of small intestine with fistula K50.013 Crohn's disease of small intestine with other complication K50.014 Crohn's disease of small intestine with other complication K50.015 Crohn's disease of small intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.016 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.117 Crohn's disease of small intestine with histula K50.118 Crohn's disease of large intestine with fistula K50.119 Crohn's disease of large intestine with fistula K50.110 Crohn's disease of large intestine with historial obstruction K50.111 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.812 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with histula K50.814 Crohn's disease of both small and large intest	K43.0	
K43.3 Parastomal hemia with obstruction, without gangrene K43.4 Parastomal hemia with gangrene K43.5 Parastomal hemia without obstruction or gangrene K43.6 Other and unspecified ventral hemia with obstruction, without gangrene K43.7 Other and unspecified ventral hemia with gangrene K43.9 Ventral hemia without obstruction or gangrene K44.0 Diaphragmatic hemia with obstruction, without gangrene K44.1 Diaphragmatic hemia with gangrene K44.9 Diaphragmatic hemia with out obstruction or gangrene K45.0 Other specified abdominal hemia with obstruction, without gangrene K45.1 Other specified abdominal hemia with obstruction or gangrene K45.8 Other specified abdominal hemia without obstruction or gangrene K46.0 Unspecified abdominal hemia with obstruction or gangrene K46.1 Unspecified abdominal hemia with obstruction or gangrene K46.9 Unspecified abdominal hemia with gangrene K50.00 Crohn's disease of small intestine without complications K50.011 Crohn's disease of small intestine with rectal bleeding K50.012 Crohn's disease of small intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.013 Crohn's disease of small intestine with other complication K50.014 Crohn's disease of small intestine with unspecified complications K50.015 Crohn's disease of small intestine with unspecified complications K50.016 Crohn's disease of small intestine with unspecified complications K50.017 Crohn's disease of large intestine with unspecified complications K50.018 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.110 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.111 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.112 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.113 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.812 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.813 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with abscess K50.90 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with out complications K50.911 Crohn's di	K43.1	Incisional hernia with gangrene
K43.4 Parastomal hernia with gangrene K43.5 Parastomal hernia without obstruction or gangrene K43.6 Other and unspecified ventral hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K43.7 Other and unspecified ventral hernia with gangrene K43.9 Ventral hernia without obstruction or gangrene K44.0 Diaphragmatic hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K44.1 Diaphragmatic hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K44.9 Diaphragmatic hernia with gangrene K44.9 Diaphragmatic hernia with obstruction or gangrene K45.0 Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K45.1 Other specified abdominal hernia with gangrene K45.2 Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K46.0 Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K46.0 Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K46.1 Unspecified abdominal hernia with gangrene K46.9 Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K46.0 Crohn's disease of small intestine with out complications K50.011 Crohn's disease of small intestine with rectal bleeding K50.012 Crohn's disease of small intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.013 Crohn's disease of small intestine with dascess K50.014 Crohn's disease of small intestine with other complication K50.015 Crohn's disease of small intestine with other complication K50.016 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.117 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.118 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.119 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.110 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.111 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.812 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.813 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with abscess K50.90 Crohn's disease, unspecified, without complications K50.911 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with untestinal o	K43.2	Incisional hernia without obstruction or gangrene
K43.5 Parastomal hernia without obstruction or gangrene K43.6 Other and unspecified ventral hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K43.7 Other and unspecified ventral hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K43.9 Ventral hernia without obstruction or gangrene K44.0 Diaphragmatic hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K44.1 Diaphragmatic hernia with obstruction or gangrene K44.9 Diaphragmatic hernia without obstruction or gangrene K44.9 Diaphragmatic hernia without obstruction or gangrene K45.0 Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K45.1 Other specified abdominal hernia with gangrene K45.8 Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K46.0 Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K46.1 Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K46.0 Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K50.00 Crohn's disease of small intestine without complications K50.011 Crohn's disease of small intestine with rectal bleeding K50.012 Crohn's disease of small intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.013 Crohn's disease of small intestine with abscess K50.014 Crohn's disease of small intestine with abscess K50.015 Crohn's disease of small intestine with unspecified complications K50.016 Crohn's disease of small intestine with unspecified complications K50.017 Crohn's disease of small intestine with unspecified complications K50.018 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.019 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.010 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.811 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.812 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with histula K50.90 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with histula K50.910 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with rectal bleeding K50.911 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with untestinal obstruction	K43.3	Parastomal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene
K43.6 Other and unspecified ventral hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K43.7 Other and unspecified ventral hernia with gangrene K43.9 Ventral hernia without obstruction or gangrene K44.0 Diaphragmatic hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K44.1 Diaphragmatic hernia with obstruction or gangrene K44.9 Diaphragmatic hernia without obstruction or gangrene K44.9 Diaphragmatic hernia without obstruction or gangrene K45.0 Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K45.1 Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K45.8 Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K46.0 Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K46.1 Unspecified abdominal hernia with gangrene K46.1 Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K50.00 Crohn's disease of small intestine without complications K50.011 Crohn's disease of small intestine with rectal bleeding K50.012 Crohn's disease of small intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.013 Crohn's disease of small intestine with fistula K50.014 Crohn's disease of small intestine with obscess K50.018 Crohn's disease of small intestine with obscess K50.019 Crohn's disease of small intestine with unspecified complications K50.011 Crohn's disease of small intestine with unspecified complication K50.012 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.013 Crohn's disease of small intestine with unspecified complications K50.014 Crohn's disease of small intestine with unspecified complications K50.015 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.016 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.812 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.813 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with histula K50.90 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with rectal bleeding K50.911 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with unspecified obstruction	K43.4	Parastomal hernia with gangrene
K43.7 Other and unspecified ventral hernia with gangrene K43.9 Ventral hernia without obstruction or gangrene K44.0 Diaphragmatic hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K44.1 Diaphragmatic hernia with gangrene K44.9 Diaphragmatic hernia with gangrene K44.9 Diaphragmatic hernia without obstruction or gangrene K45.0 Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K45.1 Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K45.8 Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K46.0 Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K46.1 Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K46.9 Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K46.9 Crohn's disease of small intestine without complications K50.001 Crohn's disease of small intestine with rectal bleeding K50.011 Crohn's disease of small intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.012 Crohn's disease of small intestine with fistula K50.013 Crohn's disease of small intestine with bascess K50.018 Crohn's disease of small intestine with unspecified complications K50.019 Crohn's disease of large intestine with unspecified complications K50.112 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.113 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.114 Crohn's disease of large intestine with abscess K50.80 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.812 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with abscess K50.814 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with abscess K50.815 Crohn's disease, unspecified, without complications K50.816 Crohn's disease, unspecified, without complications K50.911 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with intestinal obstruction	K43.5	Parastomal hernia without obstruction or gangrene
K43.9 Ventral hernia without obstruction or gangrene K44.0 Diaphragmatic hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K44.1 Diaphragmatic hernia with gangrene K44.9 Diaphragmatic hernia without obstruction or gangrene K45.0 Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K45.1 Other specified abdominal hernia with gangrene K45.8 Other specified abdominal hernia without obstruction or gangrene K46.0 Unspecified abdominal hernia without obstruction or gangrene K46.1 Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K46.1 Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K46.9 Unspecified abdominal hernia without obstruction or gangrene K46.0 Crohn's disease of small intestine without complications K50.00 Crohn's disease of small intestine without complications K50.011 Crohn's disease of small intestine with rectal bleeding K50.012 Crohn's disease of small intestine with fistula K50.013 Crohn's disease of small intestine with abscess K50.014 Crohn's disease of small intestine with other complication K50.015 Crohn's disease of small intestine with other complications K50.016 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.117 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.118 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.119 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.110 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.111 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.812 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with fistula K50.814 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with fistula K50.814 Crohn's disease, unspecified, without complications K50.901 Crohn's disease, unspecified, without complications K50.912 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with intestinal obstruction	K43.6	<u> </u>
K44.0 Diaphragmatic hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K44.1 Diaphragmatic hernia with gangrene K44.9 Diaphragmatic hernia without obstruction or gangrene K45.0 Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K45.1 Other specified abdominal hernia with gangrene K45.8 Other specified abdominal hernia without obstruction or gangrene K46.0 Unspecified abdominal hernia without obstruction or gangrene K46.1 Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K46.1 Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K46.9 Unspecified abdominal hernia without obstruction or gangrene K50.00 Crohn's disease of small intestine without complications K50.011 Crohn's disease of small intestine with rectal bleeding K50.012 Crohn's disease of small intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.013 Crohn's disease of small intestine with abscess K50.014 Crohn's disease of small intestine with other complication K50.019 Crohn's disease of small intestine with unspecified complications K50.112 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.113 Crohn's disease of large intestine with fistula K50.114 Crohn's disease of large intestine with situla K50.115 Crohn's disease of large intestine with situla K50.80 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.812 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.813 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.814 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with abscess K50.90 Crohn's disease, unspecified, without complications K50.911 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with intestinal obstruction	K43.7	Other and unspecified ventral hernia with gangrene
K44.1 Diaphragmatic hernia with gangrene K44.9 Diaphragmatic hernia without obstruction or gangrene K45.0 Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K45.1 Other specified abdominal hernia with gangrene K45.8 Other specified abdominal hernia with gangrene K46.0 Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K46.1 Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K46.9 Unspecified abdominal hernia with gangrene K46.9 Unspecified abdominal hernia without obstruction or gangrene K50.00 Crohn's disease of small intestine without complications K50.011 Crohn's disease of small intestine with rectal bleeding K50.012 Crohn's disease of small intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.013 Crohn's disease of small intestine with abscess K50.014 Crohn's disease of small intestine with other complication K50.019 Crohn's disease of small intestine with unspecified complications K50.111 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.112 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.113 Crohn's disease of large intestine with abscess K50.114 Crohn's disease of large intestine with abscess K50.80 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.812 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.813 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with fistula K50.814 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with abscess K50.90 Crohn's disease, unspecified, without complications K50.911 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with intestinal obstruction	K43.9	Ventral hernia without obstruction or gangrene
K44.9 Diaphragmatic hernia without obstruction or gangrene K45.0 Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K45.1 Other specified abdominal hernia with gangrene K45.8 Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction or gangrene K46.0 Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K46.1 Unspecified abdominal hernia with gangrene K46.9 Unspecified abdominal hernia without obstruction or gangrene K46.9 Unspecified abdominal hernia without complications K50.00 Crohn's disease of small intestine without complications K50.011 Crohn's disease of small intestine with rectal bleeding K50.012 Crohn's disease of small intestine with fistula K50.013 Crohn's disease of small intestine with obstruction K50.014 Crohn's disease of small intestine with other complication K50.019 Crohn's disease of small intestine with unspecified complications K50.110 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.111 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.112 Crohn's disease of large intestine with fistula K50.114 Crohn's disease of large intestine with fistula K50.80 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine without complications K50.812 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.813 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with fistula K50.814 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with habscess K50.90 Crohn's disease, unspecified, without complications K50.911 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with rectal bleeding K50.912 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with rectal bleeding	K44.0	Diaphragmatic hernia with obstruction, without gangrene
K45.0       Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene         K45.1       Other specified abdominal hernia with gangrene         K45.8       Other specified abdominal hernia without obstruction or gangrene         K46.0       Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene         K46.1       Unspecified abdominal hernia with gangrene         K46.9       Unspecified abdominal hernia without obstruction or gangrene         K50.00       Crohn's disease of small intestine without complications         K50.011       Crohn's disease of small intestine with rectal bleeding         K50.012       Crohn's disease of small intestine with fistula         K50.013       Crohn's disease of small intestine with abscess         K50.014       Crohn's disease of small intestine with other complication         K50.019       Crohn's disease of small intestine with unspecified complications         K50.112       Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction         K50.113       Crohn's disease of large intestine with fistula         K50.114       Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine without complications         K50.80       Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction         K50.811       Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with abscess         K50.90       Crohn's disease, unspecified, wi	K44.1	Diaphragmatic hernia with gangrene
K45.1 Other specified abdominal hernia with gangrene K45.8 Other specified abdominal hernia without obstruction or gangrene K46.0 Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K46.1 Unspecified abdominal hernia with gangrene K46.9 Unspecified abdominal hernia without obstruction or gangrene K50.00 Crohn's disease of small intestine without complications K50.011 Crohn's disease of small intestine with rectal bleeding K50.012 Crohn's disease of small intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.013 Crohn's disease of small intestine with fistula K50.014 Crohn's disease of small intestine with abscess K50.018 Crohn's disease of small intestine with other complication K50.019 Crohn's disease of small intestine with unspecified complications K50.110 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.111 Crohn's disease of large intestine with fistula K50.112 Crohn's disease of large intestine with abscess K50.80 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine without complications K50.810 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.811 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with fistula K50.812 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with fistula K50.813 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with fistula K50.814 Crohn's disease, unspecified, without complications K50.915 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with rectal bleeding K50.911 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with intestinal obstruction	K44.9	Diaphragmatic hernia without obstruction or gangrene
K45.8 Other specified abdominal hernia without obstruction or gangrene K46.0 Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K46.1 Unspecified abdominal hernia with gangrene K46.9 Unspecified abdominal hernia without obstruction or gangrene K50.00 Crohn's disease of small intestine without complications K50.011 Crohn's disease of small intestine with rectal bleeding K50.012 Crohn's disease of small intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.013 Crohn's disease of small intestine with fistula K50.014 Crohn's disease of small intestine with obscess K50.018 Crohn's disease of small intestine with other complication K50.019 Crohn's disease of small intestine with unspecified complications K50.112 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.113 Crohn's disease of large intestine with fistula K50.114 Crohn's disease of large intestine with abscess K50.80 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.812 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.813 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with fistula K50.814 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with abscess K50.90 Crohn's disease, unspecified, without complications K50.911 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with rectal bleeding K50.912 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with intestinal obstruction	K45.0	Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene
K46.0 Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene K46.1 Unspecified abdominal hernia with gangrene K46.9 Unspecified abdominal hernia without obstruction or gangrene K50.00 Crohn's disease of small intestine without complications K50.011 Crohn's disease of small intestine with rectal bleeding K50.012 Crohn's disease of small intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.013 Crohn's disease of small intestine with fistula K50.014 Crohn's disease of small intestine with abscess K50.018 Crohn's disease of small intestine with other complication K50.019 Crohn's disease of small intestine with unspecified complications K50.112 Crohn's disease of large intestine with fistula K50.113 Crohn's disease of large intestine with fistula K50.114 Crohn's disease of large intestine with abscess K50.80 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with out complications K50.812 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with fistula K50.813 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with fistula K50.814 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with abscess K50.90 Crohn's disease, unspecified, without complications K50.911 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with intestinal obstruction K50.912 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with intestinal obstruction	K45.1	Other specified abdominal hernia with gangrene
K46.1 Unspecified abdominal hernia with gangrene K46.9 Unspecified abdominal hernia without obstruction or gangrene K50.00 Crohn's disease of small intestine without complications K50.011 Crohn's disease of small intestine with rectal bleeding K50.012 Crohn's disease of small intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.013 Crohn's disease of small intestine with fistula K50.014 Crohn's disease of small intestine with abscess K50.018 Crohn's disease of small intestine with other complication K50.019 Crohn's disease of small intestine with unspecified complications K50.112 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.113 Crohn's disease of large intestine with fistula K50.114 Crohn's disease of large intestine with abscess K50.80 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.812 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.813 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with fistula K50.814 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with abscess K50.80 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with fistula K50.814 Crohn's disease, unspecified, without complications K50.910 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with rectal bleeding K50.911 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with intestinal obstruction	K45.8	Other specified abdominal hernia without obstruction or gangrene
K46.9 Unspecified abdominal hernia without obstruction or gangrene K50.00 Crohn's disease of small intestine without complications K50.011 Crohn's disease of small intestine with rectal bleeding K50.012 Crohn's disease of small intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.013 Crohn's disease of small intestine with fistula K50.014 Crohn's disease of small intestine with abscess K50.018 Crohn's disease of small intestine with other complication K50.019 Crohn's disease of small intestine with unspecified complications K50.112 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.113 Crohn's disease of large intestine with fistula K50.114 Crohn's disease of large intestine with abscess K50.80 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine without complications K50.812 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with fistula K50.814 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with fistula K50.815 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with fistula K50.816 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with fistula K50.817 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with fistula K50.819 Crohn's disease, unspecified, without complications K50.910 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with rectal bleeding K50.911 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with intestinal obstruction	K46.0	Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene
K50.00 Crohn's disease of small intestine without complications K50.011 Crohn's disease of small intestine with rectal bleeding K50.012 Crohn's disease of small intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.013 Crohn's disease of small intestine with fistula K50.014 Crohn's disease of small intestine with abscess K50.018 Crohn's disease of small intestine with other complication K50.019 Crohn's disease of small intestine with unspecified complications K50.112 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.113 Crohn's disease of large intestine with fistula K50.114 Crohn's disease of large intestine with abscess K50.80 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.812 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with fistula K50.813 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with fistula K50.814 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with abscess K50.90 Crohn's disease, unspecified, without complications K50.911 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with rectal bleeding K50.912 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with intestinal obstruction	K46.1	Unspecified abdominal hernia with gangrene
K50.011 Crohn's disease of small intestine with rectal bleeding K50.012 Crohn's disease of small intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.013 Crohn's disease of small intestine with fistula K50.014 Crohn's disease of small intestine with abscess K50.018 Crohn's disease of small intestine with other complication K50.019 Crohn's disease of small intestine with unspecified complications K50.112 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.113 Crohn's disease of large intestine with fistula K50.114 Crohn's disease of large intestine with abscess K50.80 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.812 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with fistula K50.813 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with fistula K50.814 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with abscess K50.90 Crohn's disease, unspecified, without complications K50.911 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with intestinal obstruction	K46.9	Unspecified abdominal hernia without obstruction or gangrene
K50.012 Crohn's disease of small intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.013 Crohn's disease of small intestine with fistula K50.014 Crohn's disease of small intestine with abscess K50.018 Crohn's disease of small intestine with other complication K50.019 Crohn's disease of small intestine with unspecified complications K50.112 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.113 Crohn's disease of large intestine with fistula K50.114 Crohn's disease of large intestine with abscess K50.80 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with out complications K50.812 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.813 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with fistula K50.814 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with abscess K50.90 Crohn's disease, unspecified, without complications K50.911 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with rectal bleeding K50.912 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with intestinal obstruction	K50.00	Crohn's disease of small intestine without complications
K50.013 Crohn's disease of small intestine with fistula K50.014 Crohn's disease of small intestine with abscess K50.018 Crohn's disease of small intestine with other complication K50.019 Crohn's disease of small intestine with unspecified complications K50.112 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.113 Crohn's disease of large intestine with fistula K50.114 Crohn's disease of large intestine with abscess K50.80 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine without complications K50.812 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.813 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with fistula K50.814 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with abscess K50.90 Crohn's disease, unspecified, without complications K50.911 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with rectal bleeding K50.912 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with intestinal obstruction	K50.011	Crohn's disease of small intestine with rectal bleeding
K50.014 Crohn's disease of small intestine with abscess K50.018 Crohn's disease of small intestine with other complication K50.019 Crohn's disease of small intestine with unspecified complications K50.112 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.113 Crohn's disease of large intestine with fistula K50.114 Crohn's disease of large intestine with abscess K50.80 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine without complications K50.812 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.813 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with fistula K50.814 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with abscess K50.90 Crohn's disease, unspecified, without complications K50.911 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with rectal bleeding K50.912 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with intestinal obstruction	K50.012	Crohn's disease of small intestine with intestinal obstruction
K50.018 Crohn's disease of small intestine with other complication K50.019 Crohn's disease of small intestine with unspecified complications K50.112 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.113 Crohn's disease of large intestine with fistula K50.114 Crohn's disease of large intestine with abscess K50.80 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine without complications K50.812 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.813 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with fistula K50.814 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with abscess K50.90 Crohn's disease, unspecified, without complications K50.911 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with rectal bleeding K50.912 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with intestinal obstruction	K50.013	Crohn's disease of small intestine with fistula
K50.019 Crohn's disease of small intestine with unspecified complications K50.112 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.113 Crohn's disease of large intestine with fistula K50.114 Crohn's disease of large intestine with abscess K50.80 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine without complications K50.812 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.813 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with fistula K50.814 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with abscess K50.90 Crohn's disease, unspecified, without complications K50.911 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with rectal bleeding K50.912 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with intestinal obstruction	K50.014	Crohn's disease of small intestine with abscess
K50.112 Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.113 Crohn's disease of large intestine with fistula K50.114 Crohn's disease of large intestine with abscess K50.80 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine without complications K50.812 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.813 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with fistula K50.814 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with abscess K50.90 Crohn's disease, unspecified, without complications K50.911 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with rectal bleeding K50.912 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with intestinal obstruction	K50.018	Crohn's disease of small intestine with other complication
K50.113 Crohn's disease of large intestine with fistula K50.114 Crohn's disease of large intestine with abscess K50.80 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine without complications K50.812 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.813 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with fistula K50.814 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with abscess K50.90 Crohn's disease, unspecified, without complications K50.911 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with rectal bleeding K50.912 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with intestinal obstruction	K50.019	Crohn's disease of small intestine with unspecified complications
K50.114 Crohn's disease of large intestine with abscess K50.80 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine without complications K50.812 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.813 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with fistula K50.814 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with abscess K50.90 Crohn's disease, unspecified, without complications K50.911 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with rectal bleeding K50.912 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with intestinal obstruction	K50.112	Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction
K50.80 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine without complications  K50.812 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction  K50.813 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with fistula  K50.814 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with abscess  K50.90 Crohn's disease, unspecified, without complications  K50.911 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with rectal bleeding  K50.912 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with intestinal obstruction	K50.113	Crohn's disease of large intestine with fistula
K50.812 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction K50.813 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with fistula K50.814 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with abscess K50.90 Crohn's disease, unspecified, without complications K50.911 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with rectal bleeding K50.912 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with intestinal obstruction	K50.114	Crohn's disease of large intestine with abscess
K50.813 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with fistula K50.814 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with abscess K50.90 Crohn's disease, unspecified, without complications K50.911 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with rectal bleeding K50.912 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with intestinal obstruction	K50.80	Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine without complications
K50.814 Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with abscess K50.90 Crohn's disease, unspecified, without complications K50.911 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with rectal bleeding K50.912 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with intestinal obstruction	K50.812	
K50.90 Crohn's disease, unspecified, without complications K50.911 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with rectal bleeding K50.912 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with intestinal obstruction	K50.813	
K50.911 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with rectal bleeding K50.912 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with intestinal obstruction	K50.814	Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with abscess
K50.912 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with intestinal obstruction	K50.90	Crohn's disease, unspecified, without complications
	K50.911	Crohn's disease, unspecified, with rectal bleeding
K50.913 Crohn's disease, unspecified, with fistula	K50.912	·
	K50.913	Crohn's disease, unspecified, with fistula

K50.914	Crohn's disease, unspecified, with abscess
K50.918	Crohn's disease, unspecified, with other complication
K50.919	Crohn's disease, unspecified, with unspecified complications
K51.011	Ulcerative (chronic) pancolitis with rectal bleeding
K51.012	Ulcerative (chronic) pancolitis with intestinal obstruction
K51.013	Ulcerative (chronic) pancolitis with fistula
K51.014	Ulcerative (chronic) pancolitis with abscess
K51.211	Ulcerative (chronic) proctitis with rectal bleeding
K51.212	Ulcerative (chronic) proctitis with intestinal obstruction
K51.213	Ulcerative (chronic) proctitis with fistula
K51.214	Ulcerative (chronic) proctitis with abscess
K51.311	Ulcerative (chronic) rectosigmoiditis with rectal bleeding
K51.312	Ulcerative (chronic) rectosigmoiditis with intestinal obstruction
K51.313	Ulcerative (chronic) rectosigmoiditis with fistula
K51.314	Ulcerative (chronic) rectosigmoiditis with abscess
K51.411	Inflammatory polyps of colon with rectal bleeding
K51.412	Inflammatory polyps of colon with intestinal obstruction
K51.413	Inflammatory polyps of colon with fistula
K51.414	Inflammatory polyps of colon with abscess
K51.511	Left sided colitis with rectal bleeding
K51.512	Left sided colitis with intestinal obstruction
K51.513	Left sided colitis with fistula
K51.514	Left sided colitis with abscess
K51.811	Other ulcerative colitis with rectal bleeding
K51.812	Other ulcerative colitis with intestinal obstruction
K51.813	Other ulcerative colitis with fistula
K51.814	Other ulcerative colitis with abscess
K51.90	Ulcerative colitis, unspecified, without complications
K51.911	Ulcerative colitis, unspecified with rectal bleeding
K51.912	Ulcerative colitis, unspecified with intestinal obstruction
K51.913	Ulcerative colitis, unspecified with fistula
K51.914	Ulcerative colitis, unspecified with abscess
K52.21	Food protein-induced enterocolitis syndrome
K52.22	Food protein-induced enteropathy
K52.29	Other allergic and dietetic gastroenteritis and colitis
K52.3	Indeterminate colitis
K52.831	Collagenous colitis
K52.832	Lymphocytic colitis
K52.838	Other microscopic colitis
K52.839	Microscopic colitis, unspecified
K52.89	Other specified noninfective gastroenteritis and colitis
K52.9	Noninfective gastroenteritis and colitis, unspecified
K55.011	Focal (segmental) acute (reversible) ischemia of small intestine

K55.012	Diffuse acute (reversible) ischemia of small intestine
K55.019	Acute (reversible) ischemia of small intestine, extent unspecified
K55.021	Focal (segmental) acute infarction of small intestine
K55.022	Diffuse acute infarction of small intestine
K55.029	Acute infarction of small intestine, extent unspecified
K55.031	Focal (segmental) acute (reversible) ischemia of large intestine
K55.032	Diffuse acute (reversible) ischemia of large intestine
K55.039	Acute (reversible) ischemia of large intestine, extent unspecified
K55.041	Focal (segmental) acute infarction of large intestine
K55.042	Diffuse acute infarction of large intestine
K55.049	Acute infarction of large intestine, extent unspecified
K55.051	Focal (segmental) acute (reversible) ischemia of intestine, part unspecified
K55.052	Diffuse acute (reversible) ischemia of intestine, part unspecified
K55.059	Acute (reversible) ischemia of intestine, part and extent unspecified
K55.061	Focal (segmental) acute infarction of intestine, part unspecified
K55.062	Diffuse acute infarction of intestine, part unspecified
K55.069	Acute infarction of intestine, part and extent unspecified
K55.30	Necrotizing enterocolitis, unspecified
K55.31	Stage 1 necrotizing enterocolitis
K55.32	Stage 2 necrotizing enterocolitis
K55.33	Stage 3 necrotizing enterocolitis
K55.8	Other vascular disorders of intestine
K55.9	Vascular disorder of intestine, unspecified
K56.0	Paralytic ileus
K56.1	Intussusception
K56.2	Volvulus
K56.3	Gallstone ileus
K56.41	Fecal impaction
K56.49	Other impaction of intestine
K56.50	Intestinal adhesions [bands], unspecified as to partial versus complete obstruction
K56.51	Intestinal adhesions [bands], with partial obstruction
K56.52	Intestinal adhesions [bands] with complete obstruction
K56.600	Partial intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to cause
K56.601	Complete intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to cause
K56.609	Unspecified intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to partial versus complete obstruction
K56.690	Other partial intestinal obstruction
K56.691	Other complete intestinal obstruction
K56.699	Other intestinal obstruction unspecified as to partial versus complete obstruction
K56.7	Ileus, unspecified
K57.00	Diverticulitis of small intestine with perforation and abscess without bleeding
K57.01	Diverticulitis of small intestine with perforation and abscess with bleeding
K57.20	Diverticulitis of large intestine with perforation and abscess without bleeding
K57.21	Diverticulitis of large intestine with perforation and abscess with bleeding

K57.30	Diverticulosis of large intestine without perforation or abscess without bleeding
K57.32	Diverticulitis of large intestine without perforation or abscess without bleeding
K57.40	Diverticulitis of both small and large intestine with perforation and abscess without bleeding
K57.41	Diverticulitis of both small and large intestine with perforation and abscess with bleeding
K57.50	Diverticulosis of both small and large intestine without perforation or abscess without bleeding
K57.52	Diverticulitis of both small and large intestine without perforation or abscess without bleeding
K57.80	Diverticulitis of intestine, part unspecified, with perforation and abscess without bleeding
K57.81	Diverticulitis of intestine, part unspecified, with perforation and abscess with bleeding
K57.90	Diverticulosis of intestine, part unspecified, without perforation or abscess without bleeding
K57.92	Diverticulitis of intestine, part unspecified, without perforation or abscess without bleeding
K58.0	Irritable bowel syndrome with diarrhea
K58.1	Irritable bowel syndrome with constipation
K58.2	Mixed irritable bowel syndrome
K58.8	Other irritable bowel syndrome
K58.9	Irritable bowel syndrome without diarrhea
K59.00	Constipation, unspecified
K59.01	Slow transit constipation
K59.02	Outlet dysfunction constipation
K59.03	Drug induced constipation
K59.04	Chronic idiopathic constipation
K59.09	Other constipation
K59.31	Toxic megacolon
K59.39	Other megacolon
K60.3	Anal fistula
K60.4	Rectal fistula
K60.5	Anorectal fistula
K62.2	Anal prolapse
K62.3	Rectal prolapse
K63.0	Abscess of intestine
K63.1	Perforation of intestine (nontraumatic)
K63.2	Fistula of intestine
K63.3	Ulcer of intestine
K63.4	Enteroptosis
K63.5	Polyp of colon
K63.8211	Small intestinal bacterial overgrowth, hydrogen-subtype
K63.8212	Small intestinal bacterial overgrowth, hydrogen sulfide-subtype
K63.8219	Small intestinal bacterial overgrowth, unspecified
K63.822	Small intestinal fungal overgrowth
K63.829	Intestinal methanogen overgrowth, unspecified
K63.89	Other specified diseases of intestine
K63.9	Disease of intestine, unspecified
K65.0	Generalized (acute) peritonitis

K65.1	Peritoneal abscess
K65.2	Spontaneous bacterial peritonitis
K65.3	Choleperitonitis
K65.4	Sclerosing mesenteritis
K65.8	Other peritonitis
K65.9	Peritonitis, unspecified
K66.0	Peritoneal adhesions (postprocedural) (postinfection)
K66.1	Hemoperitoneum
K66.8	Other specified disorders of peritoneum
K68.2	Retroperitoneal fibrosis
K68.3	Retroperitoneal hematoma
K68.11	Postprocedural retroperitoneal abscess
K68.9	Other disorders of retroperitoneum
K70.0	Alcoholic fatty liver
K70.10	Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites
K70.11	Alcoholic hepatitis with ascites
K70.2	Alcoholic fibrosis and sclerosis of liver
K70.30	Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites
K70.31	Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver with ascites
K70.40	Alcoholic hepatic failure without coma
K70.41	Alcoholic hepatic failure with coma
K70.9	Alcoholic liver disease, unspecified
K71.0	Toxic liver disease with cholestasis
K71.10	Toxic liver disease with hepatic necrosis, without coma
K71.11	Toxic liver disease with hepatic necrosis, with coma
K71.2	Toxic liver disease with acute hepatitis
K71.3	Toxic liver disease with chronic persistent hepatitis
K71.4	Toxic liver disease with chronic lobular hepatitis
K71.50	Toxic liver disease with chronic active hepatitis without ascites
K71.51	Toxic liver disease with chronic active hepatitis with ascites
K71.6	Toxic liver disease with hepatitis, not elsewhere classified
K71.7	Toxic liver disease with fibrosis and cirrhosis of liver
K71.8	Toxic liver disease with other disorders of liver
K71.9	Toxic liver disease, unspecified
K72.00	Acute and subacute hepatic failure without coma
K72.01	Acute and subacute hepatic failure with coma
K73.0	Chronic persistent hepatitis, not elsewhere classified
K73.1	Chronic lobular hepatitis, not elsewhere classified
K73.2	Chronic active hepatitis, not elsewhere classified
K73.8	Other chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified
K73.9	Chronic hepatitis, unspecified
K74.00	Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified
K74.01	Hepatic fibrosis, early fibrosis

K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis K74.4 Secondary biliary cirrhosis K74.6 Secondary biliary cirrhosis K74.6 Unspecified cirrhosis of liver K74.69 Other cirrhosis of liver K75.0 Abscess of liver K75.1 Nonspecific reactive hepatitis K75.2 Nonspecific reactive hepatitis K75.3 Granulomatous hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K75.81 Nonalcoholic steatohepatitis (NASH) K75.89 Other specified inflammatory liver diseases K75.9 Inflammatory liver disease, unspecified K76.0 Fatty (change of) liver, not elsewhere classified K76.1 Chronic passive congestion of liver K76.2 Central hemorrhagic necrosis of liver K76.3 Inflaction of liver K76.4 Peliosis hepatis K76.5 Hepatic veno-occlusive disease K76.5 Hepatic encephalopathy K76.80 Other specified diseases of liver K76.81 Liver disease, unspecified K77 Liver disease, unspecified K77 Liver disease, unspecified K78 Liver disease, unspecified K78 Liver disease disease of liver K76.80 Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction K80.10 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.11 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.12 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.13 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.14 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.15 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction K80.16 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction K80.17 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction K80.18 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction K80.19 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction K80.20 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction K80.31 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.32 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis without obstruction K80.33 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis	K74.02	Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis
K74.5         Biliary cirrhosis, unspecified           K74.60         Unspecified cirrhosis of liver           K74.69         Other cirrhosis of liver           K75.0         Abscess of liver           K75.2         Nonspecific reactive hepatitis           K75.3         Granulomatous hepatitis, not elsewhere classified           K75.89         Other specified inflammatory liver diseases           K75.9         Inflammatory liver disease, unspecified           K76.0         Fatty (change of) liver, not elsewhere classified           K76.1         Chronic passive congestion of liver           K76.2         Central hemorrhagic necrosis of liver           K76.3         Infarction of liver           K76.4         Pellosis hepatis           K76.5         Hepatic veno-occlusive disease           K76.6.1         Pellosis hepatis           K76.8         Hepatic encephalopathy           K76.8.2         Hepatic encephalopathy           K76.8.9         Utiver disease, unspecified           K77         Liver disease, unspecified           K77         Liver disease, unspecified           K78         Liver disease, unspecified           K76.9         Liver disease, unspecified           K76.9         Liver disease, unspecified <td>K74.3</td> <td>Primary biliary cirrhosis</td>	K74.3	Primary biliary cirrhosis
K74.60         Unspecified cirrhosis of liver           K74.69         Other cirrhosis of liver           K75.0         Abscess of liver           K75.1         Abscess of liver           K75.3         Granulomatous hepatitis, not elsewhere classified           K75.81         Nonalcoholic steatohepatitis (NASH)           K75.89         Other specified inflammatory liver diseases           K75.9.         Uniflammatory liver disease, unspecified           K76.0         Fatty (change of) liver, not elsewhere classified           K76.1         Chronic passive congestion of liver           K76.2         Central hemorrhagic necrosis of liver           K76.3         Infarction of liver           K76.4         Pellosis hepatis           K76.5         Hepatic veno-occlusive disease           K76.8.2         Hepatic encephalopathy           K76.8.9         Liver disease, unspecified           K77         Liver disorders in diseases classified elsewhere           K80.00         Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.11         Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.12         Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.13         Calculus of gallbladder with other chol	K74.4	Secondary biliary cirrhosis
K74.69         Other cirrhosis of liver           K75.0         Abscess of liver           K75.2         Nonspecific reactive hepatitis           K75.3         Granulomatous hepatitis, not elsewhere classified           K75.81         Nonalcoholic steatohepatitis (NASH)           K75.89         Other specified inflammatory liver diseases           K75.9         Inflammatory liver diseases, unspecified           K76.0         Fatty (change of) liver, not elsewhere classified           K76.1         Chronic passive congestion of liver           K76.2         Central hemorrhagic necrosis of liver           K76.3         Infarction of liver           K76.4         Peliosis hepatis           K76.5         Hepatic encephalopathy           K76.8         Hepatic encephalopathy           K76.8         Hepatic sorders in diseases of liver           K76.9         Liver disorders in diseases of liver           K77         Liver disorders in diseases classified elsewhere           K80.00         Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.11         Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.12         Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.13         Calculus of gallbladde	K74.5	Biliary cirrhosis, unspecified
K75.0         Abscess of liver           K75.2         Nonspecific reactive hepatitis           K75.3         Granulomatous hepatitis, not elsewhere classified           K75.81         Nonalcoholic steatohepatitis (NASH)           K75.89         Other specified inflammatory liver diseases           K75.9         Inflammatory liver disease, unspecified           K76.0         Fatty (change of) liver, not elsewhere classified           K76.1         Chronic passive congestion of liver           K76.2         Central hemorrhagic necrosis of liver           K76.3         Infarction of liver           K76.4         Peliosis hepatis           K76.5         Hepatic encephalopathy           K76.8         Univer disorders in diseases of liver           K76.9         Liver disorders in diseases classified elsewhere           K80.01         Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.01         Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.11         Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.12         Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.13         Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.19         Calculus of gallbladder	K74.60	Unspecified cirrhosis of liver
K75.2 Nonspecific reactive hepatitis K75.3 Granulomatous hepatitis, not elsewhere classified K75.81 Nonalcoholic steatohepatitis (NASH) K75.89 Other specified inflammatory liver diseases K75.99 Inflammatory liver disease, unspecified K76.0 Fatty (change of) liver, not elsewhere classified K76.1 Chronic passive congestion of liver K76.2 Central hemorrhagic necrosis of liver K76.3 Infarction of liver K76.4 Peliosis hepatis K76.5 Hepatic veno-occlusive disease K76.6 Hepatic veno-occlusive disease K76.8 Hepatic encephalopathy K76.8 Urier disease, unspecified K76.9 Uther specified diseases of liver K76.9 Liver disease, unspecified K77 Liver disorders in diseases classified elsewhere K80.00 Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis with obstruction K80.11 Calculus of gallbladder with acute eholecystitis with obstruction K80.11 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.12 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.13 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction K80.13 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction K80.19 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.10 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.11 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.12 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.13 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.10 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.20 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.31 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.32 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis with obstruction K80.33 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis without obstruction K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K	K74.69	Other cirrhosis of liver
K75.3         Granulomatous hepatitis, not elsewhere classified           K75.81         Nonalcoholic steatohepatitis (NASH)           K75.89         Other specified inflammatory liver diseases           K75.9         Inflammatory liver disease, unspecified           K76.0         Fatty (change of) liver, not elsewhere classified           K76.1         Chronic passive congestion of liver           K76.2         Central hemorrhagic necrosis of liver           K76.3         Infarction of liver           K76.4         Peliosis hepatis           K76.5         Hepatic veno-occlusive disease           K76.8.2         Hepatic encephalopathy           K76.8.9         Other specified diseases of liver           K76.9.9         Liver disease, unspecified           K77         Liver disease, unspecified           K80.00         Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.11         Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.12         Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.13         Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.18         Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.19         Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecy	K75.0	Abscess of liver
K75.81         Nonalcoholic steatohepatitis (NASH)           K75.89         Other specified inflammatory liver diseases           K75.9         Inflammatory liver disease, unspecified           K76.0         Fatty (change of) liver, not elsewhere classified           K76.1         Chronic passive congestion of liver           K76.2         Central hemorrhagic necrosis of liver           K76.3         Infarction of liver           K76.4         Peliosis hepatis           K76.5         Hepatic veno-occlusive disease           K76.6.8         Hepatic encephalopathy           K76.8.9         Other specified diseases of liver           K76.9         Liver disorders in diseases classified elsewhere           K80.00         Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.11         Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.12         Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.13         Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.13         Calculus of gallbladder with out-cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.19         Calculus of gallbladder with out-cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.19         Calculus of gallbladder with out-cholecystitis without obstruction <td>K75.2</td> <td>Nonspecific reactive hepatitis</td>	K75.2	Nonspecific reactive hepatitis
K75.89 Other specified inflammatory liver diseases K75.9 Inflammatory liver disease, unspecified K76.0 Fatty (change of) liver, not elsewhere classified K76.1 Chronic passive congestion of liver K76.2 Central hemorrhagic necrosis of liver K76.3 Infarction of liver K76.4 Peliosis hepatis K76.5 Hepatic veno-occlusive disease K76.6.2 Hepatic encephalopathy K76.89 Other specified diseases of liver K76.9 Liver disease, unspecified K77 Liver disease, unspecified K77 Liver disorders in diseases classified elsewhere K80.00 Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction K80.11 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.12 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.13 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.14 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.15 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.16 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction K80.17 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.18 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.19 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.20 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis without obstruction K80.21 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis without obstruction K80.31 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, with obstruction K80.32 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis without obstruction K80.33 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis without obstruction K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction	K75.3	Granulomatous hepatitis, not elsewhere classified
K75.9         Inflammatory liver disease, unspecified           K76.0         Fatty (change of) liver, not elsewhere classified           K76.1         Chronic passive congestion of liver           K76.2         Central hemorrhagic necrosis of liver           K76.3         Infarction of liver           K76.4         Peliosis hepatis           K76.5         Hepatic veno-occlusive disease           K76.82         Hepatic encephalopathy           K76.99         Liver disease, unspecified           K77         Liver disorders in diseases classified elsewhere           K80.00         Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.11         Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.12         Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.13         Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.14         Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.19         Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.20         Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.21         Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.32         Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unsp	K75.81	Nonalcoholic steatohepatitis (NASH)
K76.0 Fatty (change of) liver, not elsewhere classified K76.1 Chronic passive congestion of liver K76.2 Central hemorrhagic necrosis of liver K76.3 Infarction of liver K76.4 Peliosis hepatis K76.5 Hepatic veno-occlusive disease K76.5 Hepatic encephalopathy K76.89 Other specified diseases of liver K76.9 Liver disease, unspecified K77 Liver disorders in diseases classified elsewhere K80.00 Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction K80.11 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.12 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.13 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.18 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.19 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.20 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.30 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.31 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.33 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis with obstruction K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis with obstruction K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis with obstruction K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis with obstruction K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.38 Calculus of bile duct with chornic cholangitis with obstruction K80.39 Calculus of bile duct with chornic cholangitis with obstruction K80.31 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.39 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.30 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.31 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.33 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.	K75.89	Other specified inflammatory liver diseases
K76.1         Chronic passive congestion of liver           K76.2         Central hemorrhagic necrosis of liver           K76.3         Infarction of liver           K76.4         Peliosis hepatis           K76.5         Hepatic veno-occlusive disease           K76.82         Hepatic encephalopathy           K76.89         Other specified diseases of liver           K76.9         Liver disorders in diseases classified elsewhere           K80.00         Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.11         Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.11         Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.12         Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.13         Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction           K80.18         Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.19         Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.20         Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis without obstruction           K80.31         Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction           K80.32         Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis without obstruction           K80.33<	K75.9	Inflammatory liver disease, unspecified
K76.2       Central hemorrhagic necrosis of liver         K76.3       Infarction of liver         K76.4       Peliosis hepatis         K76.5       Hepatic enco-occlusive disease         K76.82       Hepatic encophalopathy         K76.89       Other specified diseases of liver         K76.9       Liver disease, unspecified         K77       Liver disorders in diseases classified elsewhere         K80.00       Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction         K80.11       Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction         K80.12       Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction         K80.13       Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction         K80.18       Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction         K80.19       Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction         K80.10       Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction         K80.11       Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction         K80.20       Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction         K80.31       Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction         K80.33       Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without	K76.0	Fatty (change of) liver, not elsewhere classified
K76.3 Infarction of liver K76.4 Peliosis hepatis K76.5 Hepatic veno-occlusive disease K76.82 Hepatic encephalopathy K76.89 Other specified diseases of liver K76.9 Liver disease, unspecified K77 Liver disorders in diseases classified elsewhere K80.00 Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction K80.01 Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis with obstruction K80.10 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.11 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.12 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.13 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.19 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.10 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.11 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.12 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis without obstruction K80.19 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction K80.20 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction K80.31 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction K80.32 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.33 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction	K76.1	Chronic passive congestion of liver
K76.4       Peliosis hepatis         K76.5       Hepatic veno-occlusive disease         K76.82       Hepatic encephalopathy         K76.89       Other specified diseases of liver         K76.9       Liver disease, unspecified         K77       Liver disorders in diseases classified elsewhere         K80.00       Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction         K80.11       Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction         K80.12       Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction         K80.13       Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction         K80.18       Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction         K80.19       Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction         K80.20       Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis without obstruction         K80.31       Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis without obstruction         K80.33       Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction         K80.31       Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction         K80.33       Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction         K80.34       Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction         K80.35	K76.2	Central hemorrhagic necrosis of liver
K76.5 Hepatic veno-occlusive disease K76.82 Hepatic encephalopathy K76.89 Other specified diseases of liver K76.9 Liver disease, unspecified K77 Liver disorders in diseases classified elsewhere K80.00 Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction K80.01 Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction K80.10 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.11 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.12 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.13 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction K80.19 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.20 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis without obstruction K80.31 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis without obstruction K80.32 Calculus of bile duct with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.33 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction	K76.3	Infarction of liver
K76.82       Hepatic encephalopathy         K76.89       Other specified diseases of liver         K76.9       Liver disease, unspecified         K77       Liver disorders in diseases classified elsewhere         K80.00       Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction         K80.01       Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis with obstruction         K80.10       Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction         K80.11       Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction         K80.12       Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction         K80.13       Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction         K80.19       Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction         K80.20       Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction         K80.31       Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction         K80.30       Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, with obstruction         K80.31       Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction         K80.32       Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis with obstruction         K80.33       Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction         K80.34       Calculus of bile du	K76.4	Peliosis hepatis
K76.89 Other specified diseases of liver K76.9 Liver disease, unspecified K77 Liver disorders in diseases classified elsewhere K80.00 Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction K80.01 Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis with obstruction K80.10 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.11 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.12 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.13 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.18 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.19 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.20 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis without obstruction K80.21 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction K80.30 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.31 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction K80.32 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction K80.33 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis with obstruction K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction	K76.5	Hepatic veno-occlusive disease
K76.9 Liver disease, unspecified K77 Liver disorders in diseases classified elsewhere K80.00 Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction K80.01 Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis with obstruction K80.10 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.11 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.12 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.13 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.18 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.19 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.20 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis without obstruction K80.21 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction K80.30 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.31 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction K80.32 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction K80.33 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction	K76.82	Hepatic encephalopathy
K77 Liver disorders in diseases classified elsewhere  K80.00 Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.01 Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.10 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.11 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.12 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.13 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.18 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.19 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.20 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.21 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.30 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction  K80.31 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, with obstruction  K80.32 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction  K80.33 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction  K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction  K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction  K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction  K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction  K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction  K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction	K76.89	Other specified diseases of liver
K80.00Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstructionK80.01Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis with obstructionK80.10Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis without obstructionK80.11Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstructionK80.12Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstructionK80.13Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstructionK80.18Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstructionK80.19Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstructionK80.20Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstructionK80.21Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstructionK80.30Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstructionK80.31Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, with obstructionK80.32Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstructionK80.33Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis with obstructionK80.34Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstructionK80.35Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstructionK80.36Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstructionK80.37Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstructionK80.40Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction	K76.9	Liver disease, unspecified
K80.01Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis with obstructionK80.10Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis without obstructionK80.11Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstructionK80.12Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstructionK80.13Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstructionK80.18Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstructionK80.19Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstructionK80.20Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstructionK80.21Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstructionK80.30Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstructionK80.31Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis without obstructionK80.32Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstructionK80.33Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstructionK80.34Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstructionK80.35Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstructionK80.36Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstructionK80.37Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstructionK80.40Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstructionK80.41Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction	K77	Liver disorders in diseases classified elsewhere
K80.10Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis without obstructionK80.11Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstructionK80.12Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstructionK80.13Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstructionK80.18Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstructionK80.19Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstructionK80.20Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstructionK80.21Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstructionK80.30Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstructionK80.31Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstructionK80.32Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstructionK80.33Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstructionK80.34Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstructionK80.35Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstructionK80.36Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstructionK80.37Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstructionK80.40Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstructionK80.41Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction	K80.00	Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.11 Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.12 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.13 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.18 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.19 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.20 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.21 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.30 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction  K80.31 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, with obstruction  K80.32 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction  K80.33 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction  K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction  K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction  K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction  K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction  K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction  K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction	K80.01	Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.12 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction K80.13 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction K80.18 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.19 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction K80.20 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis without obstruction K80.21 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction K80.30 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.31 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, with obstruction K80.32 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction K80.33 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis with obstruction K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction	K80.10	Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.13 Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.18 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.19 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.20 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.21 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.30 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction  K80.31 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, with obstruction  K80.32 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction  K80.33 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis with obstruction  K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction  K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction  K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction  K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction  K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction  K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction	K80.11	Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.18 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction K80.19 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction K80.20 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis without obstruction K80.21 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction K80.30 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.31 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, with obstruction K80.32 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction K80.33 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis with obstruction K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction	K80.12	Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.19 Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.20 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.21 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.30 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction  K80.31 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, with obstruction  K80.32 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction  K80.33 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis with obstruction  K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction  K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction  K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction  K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction  K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction  K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction	K80.13	Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.20 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis without obstruction  K80.21 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.30 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction  K80.31 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, with obstruction  K80.32 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction  K80.33 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis with obstruction  K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction  K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction  K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction  K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction  K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction  K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction	K80.18	Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.21 Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction  K80.30 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction  K80.31 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, with obstruction  K80.32 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction  K80.33 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis with obstruction  K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction  K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction  K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction  K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction  K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction  K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction	K80.19	Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.30 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction  K80.31 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, with obstruction  K80.32 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction  K80.33 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis with obstruction  K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction  K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction  K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction  K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction  K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction  K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction	K80.20	Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.31 Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, with obstruction  K80.32 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction  K80.33 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis with obstruction  K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction  K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction  K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction  K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction  K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction  K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction	K80.21	Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.32 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction  K80.33 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis with obstruction  K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction  K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction  K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction  K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction  K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction  K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction	K80.30	Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction
K80.33 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis with obstruction  K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction  K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction  K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction  K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction  K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction  K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction	K80.31	Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, with obstruction
K80.34 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction  K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction  K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction  K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction  K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction  K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction	K80.32	Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction
K80.35 Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction  K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction  K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction  K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction  K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction	K80.33	Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis with obstruction
K80.36 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction	K80.34	Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction
K80.37 Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction	K80.35	Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction
K80.40 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction  K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction	K80.36	Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction
K80.41 Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction	K80.37	Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	K80.40	Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction
K80.42 Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction	K80.41	Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction
	K80.42	Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction

K80.43	Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.44	Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.45	Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.46	Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.47	Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.50	Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.51	Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.60	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction
K80.61	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction
K80.62	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.63	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with acute cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.64	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.65	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.66	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without
	obstruction
K80.67	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.70	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct without cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.71	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct without cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.80	Other cholelithiasis without obstruction
K80.81	Other cholelithiasis with obstruction
K81.0	Acute cholecystitis
K81.1	Chronic cholecystitis
K81.2	Acute cholecystitis with chronic cholecystitis
K81.9	Cholecystitis, unspecified
K82.A1	Gangrene of gallbladder in cholecystitis
K82.A2	Perforation of gallbladder in cholecystitis
K82.0	Obstruction of gallbladder
K82.2	Perforation of gallbladder
K82.3	Fistula of gallbladder
K82.4	Cholesterolosis of gallbladder
K82.8	Other specified diseases of gallbladder
K83.01	Primary sclerosing cholangitis
K83.09	Other cholangitis
K83.1	Obstruction of bile duct
K83.2	Perforation of bile duct
K83.3	Fistula of bile duct
K83.4	Spasm of sphincter of Oddi
K83.5	Biliary cyst
K83.8	Other specified diseases of biliary tract
K83.9	Disease of biliary tract, unspecified
K85.00	Idiopathic acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection
K85.01	Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis
K85.02	Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis

K85.10	Biliary acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection
K85.11	Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis
K85.12	Biliary acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis
K85.20	Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection
K85.21	Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis
K85.22	Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis
K85.30	Drug induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection
K85.31	Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis
K85.32	Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis
K85.80	Other acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection
K85.81	Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis
K85.82	Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis
K85.90	Acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection, unspecified
K85.91	Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified
K85.92	Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified
K86.0	Alcohol-induced chronic pancreatitis
K86.1	Other chronic pancreatitis
K86.2	Cyst of pancreas
K86.3	Pseudocyst of pancreas
K86.81	Exocrine pancreatic insufficiency
K86.89	Other specified diseases of pancreas
K86.9	Disease of pancreas, unspecified
K87	Disorders of gallbladder, biliary tract and pancreas in diseases classified elsewhere
K90.0	Celiac disease
K90.49	Malabsorption due to intolerance, not elsewhere classified
K90.81	Whipple's disease
K90.821	Short bowel syndrome with colon in continuity
K90.822	Short bowel syndrome without colon in continuity
K90.829	Short bowel syndrome, unspecified
K90.83	Intestinal failure
K90.9	Intestinal malabsorption, unspecified
K91.1	Postgastric surgery syndromes
K91.2	Postsurgical malabsorption, not elsewhere classified
K91.30	Postprocedural intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to partial versus complete
K91.31	Postprocedural partial intestinal obstruction
K91.32	Postprocedural complete intestinal obstruction
K91.5	Postcholecystectomy syndrome
K91.71	Accidental puncture and laceration of a digestive system organ or structure during a digestive system procedure
K91.72	Accidental puncture and laceration of a digestive system organ or structure during other procedure
K92.0	Hematemesis
K92.1	Melena
K92.2	Gastrointestinal hemorrhage, unspecified

K94.00         Colostomy complication, unspecified           K94.10         Enterostomy complication, unspecified           L02.211         Cutaneous abscess of abdominal wall           L02.212         Cutaneous abscess of back [any part, except buttock]           L02.213         Cutaneous abscess of chest wall           L02.214         Cutaneous abscess of groin           L02.215         Cutaneous abscess of perineum           L02.216         Cutaneous abscess of trunk, unspecified           L02.219         Cutaneous abscess of trunk, unspecified           L03.311         Cellulitis of abdominal wall           L03.312         Cellulitis of back [any part except buttock]           L03.313         Cellulitis of back [any part except buttock]           L03.314         Cellulitis of from           L03.315         Cellulitis of perineum           L03.316         Cellulitis of trunk, unspecified           L03.321         Acute lymphangitis of abdominal wall           L03.322         Acute lymphangitis of back [any part except buttock]           L03.323         Acute lymphangitis of the wall           L03.324         Acute lymphangitis of of chest wall           L03.325         Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified           L03.326         Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified	K92.89	Other specified diseases of the digestive system
K94.10         Enterostomy complication, unspecified           L02.211         Cutaneous abscess of aback [any part, except buttock]           L02.212         Cutaneous abscess of back [any part, except buttock]           L02.214         Cutaneous abscess of froin           L02.215         Cutaneous abscess of perineum           L02.216         Cutaneous abscess of umbilicus           L02.219         Cutaneous abscess of trunk, unspecified           L02.91         Cutaneous abscess, unspecified           L03.311         Cellulitis of back [any part except buttock]           L03.312         Cellulitis of back [any part except buttock]           L03.313         Cellulitis of back [any part except buttock]           L03.314         Cellulitis of porin           L03.315         Cellulitis of porin           L03.316         Cellulitis of umbilicus           L03.317         Cellulitis of umbilicus           L03.328         Acute lymphangitis of back [any part except buttock]           L03.329         Acute lymphangitis of chest wall           L03.321         Acute lymphangitis of perineum           L03.322         Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified           L03.323         Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified           L03.326         Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified <td>K94.00</td> <td>, ,</td>	K94.00	, ,
L02.211 Cutaneous abscess of abdominal wall L02.212 Cutaneous abscess of back [any part, except buttock] L02.213 Cutaneous abscess of chest wall L02.214 Cutaneous abscess of groin L02.215 Cutaneous abscess of groin L02.216 Cutaneous abscess of perineum L02.219 Cutaneous abscess of trunk, unspecified L02.219 Cutaneous abscess, unspecified L03.311 Cellulitis of abdominal wall L03.312 Cellulitis of back [any part except buttock] L03.313 Cellulitis of groin L03.314 Cellulitis of groin L03.315 Cellulitis of perineum L03.316 Cellulitis of perineum L03.317 Acute lymphangitis of abdominal wall L03.321 Acute lymphangitis of back [any part except buttock] L03.322 Acute lymphangitis of back [any part except buttock] L03.323 Acute lymphangitis of back [any part except buttock] L03.324 Acute lymphangitis of back [any part except buttock] L03.325 Acute lymphangitis of back [any part except buttock] L03.326 Acute lymphangitis of perineum L03.327 Acute lymphangitis of perineum L03.328 Acute lymphangitis of perineum L03.329 Acute lymphangitis of umbilicus L03.329 Acute lymphangitis of umbilicus L03.320 Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified L03.91 Acute lymphangitis, unspecified L03.91 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during a dematologic procedure L76.11 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during other procedure L76.12 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during other procedure L76.12 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during other procedure L76.12 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during other procedure L76.11 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during other procedure L76.12 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during other procedure L76.12 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during other procedure L76.12 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue durin	K94.10	
L02.212 Cutaneous abscess of back [any part, except buttock] L02.213 Cutaneous abscess of drest wall L02.214 Cutaneous abscess of groin L02.215 Cutaneous abscess of perineum L02.216 Cutaneous abscess of perineum L02.219 Cutaneous abscess of trunk, unspecified L02.211 Cutaneous abscess of trunk, unspecified L02.212 Cutaneous abscess, unspecified L02.311 Cellulitis of abdominal wall L03.311 Cellulitis of back [any part except buttock] L03.313 Cellulitis of of chest wall L03.314 Cellulitis of groin L03.315 Cellulitis of prineum L03.316 Cellulitis of trunk, unspecified L03.317 Cellulitis of prineum L03.318 Cellulitis of trunk, unspecified L03.321 Acute lymphangitis of abdominal wall L03.322 Acute lymphangitis of back [any part except buttock] L03.323 Acute lymphangitis of of chest wall L03.324 Acute lymphangitis of frest wall L03.325 Acute lymphangitis of perineum L03.326 Acute lymphangitis of perineum L03.327 Acute lymphangitis of perineum L03.328 Acute lymphangitis of perineum L03.329 Acute lymphangitis of perineum L03.329 Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified L03.39 Acute lymphangitis or perineum L03.39 Acute lymphangitis, unspecified L03.30 Cellulitis, unspecified L03.30 Acute lymphangitis, unspecified L03.30 Acute lymphangitis, unspecified L03.31 Acute lymphangitis or trunk, unspecified L03.32 Acute lymphangitis or perineum L03.33 Acute lymphangitis or perineum L03.34 Acute lymphangitis or trunk, unspecified L03.39 Cellulitis, unspecified L03.39 Acute lymphangitis or unspecified L03.30 Cellulitis, unspecified L03.30 Cellulitis unspecified L03.31 Acute lymphangitis or perineum L03.32 Acute lymphangitis or perineum L03.33 Acute lymphangitis or perineum L03.34 Acute lymphangitis or perineum L03.39 Acute lymphangitis or perineum L03.39 Acute lymphangitis or perineum L03.30 Acute lymphang		
L02.213         Cutaneous abscess of perine           L02.215         Cutaneous abscess of perineum           L02.215         Cutaneous abscess of perineum           L02.216         Cutaneous abscess of perineum           L02.219         Cutaneous abscess of trunk, unspecified           L02.211         Cutaneous abscess, unspecified           L03.311         Cellulitis of back [any part except buttock]           L03.312         Cellulitis of back [any part except buttock]           L03.313         Cellulitis of back [any part except buttock]           L03.314         Cellulitis of perineum           L03.315         Cellulitis of perineum           L03.316         Cellulitis of trunk, unspecified           L03.317         Acute lymphangitis of abdominal wall           L03.321         Acute lymphangitis of back [any part except buttock]           L03.322         Acute lymphangitis of back [any part except buttock]           L03.323         Acute lymphangitis of perineum           L03.324         Acute lymphangitis of perineum           L03.325         Acute lymphangitis of perineum           L03.326         Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified           L03.391         Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified           L76.11         Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneou	L02.212	
L02.214         Cutaneous abscess of groin           L02.215         Cutaneous abscess of perineum           L02.219         Cutaneous abscess of trunk, unspecified           L02.219         Cutaneous abscess, unspecified           L02.311         Cellulitis of abdominal wall           L03.311         Cellulitis of abdominal wall           L03.312         Cellulitis of back [any part except buttock]           L03.313         Cellulitis of groin           L03.314         Cellulitis of groin           L03.315         Cellulitis of perineum           L03.316         Cellulitis of trunk, unspecified           L03.321         Acute lymphangitis of abdominal wall           L03.322         Acute lymphangitis of back [any part except buttock]           L03.323         Acute lymphangitis of back [any part except buttock]           L03.323         Acute lymphangitis of chest wall           L03.324         Acute lymphangitis of perineum           L03.325         Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified           L03.329         Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified           L03.90         Cellulitis, unspecified           L03.91         Acute lymphangitis, unspecified           L76.12         Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during a dematologic procedure </td <td></td> <td></td>		
L02.215 Cutaneous abscess of perineum L02.216 Cutaneous abscess of perineum L02.217 Cutaneous abscess of trunk, unspecified L02.91 Cutaneous abscess, unspecified L02.91 Cutaneous abscess, unspecified L03.311 Cellulitis of abdominal wall L03.312 Cellulitis of back [any part except buttock] L03.313 Cellulitis of chest wall L03.314 Cellulitis of groin L03.315 Cellulitis of perineum L03.316 Cellulitis of trunk, unspecified L03.319 Cellulitis of trunk, unspecified L03.321 Acute lymphangitis of abdominal wall L03.322 Acute lymphangitis of back [any part except buttock] L03.323 Acute lymphangitis of fest wall L03.324 Acute lymphangitis of perineum L03.325 Acute lymphangitis of perineum L03.326 Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified L03.329 Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified L03.390 Cellulitis, unspecified L03.391 Acute lymphangitis of wablicus L03.392 Acute lymphangitis of wablicus L03.393 Acute lymphangitis of wablicus L03.394 Acute lymphangitis of wablicus L03.395 Acute lymphangitis of wablicus L03.396 Acute lymphangitis, unspecified L76.11 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during a dermatologic procedure L76.12 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during other procedure L98.3 Eosinophilic cellulitis [Wells] M30.1 Polyarteritis with lung involvement [Churg-Strauss] M31.30 Wegener's granulomatosis without renal involvement M31.31 Wegener's granulomatosis without renal involvement M34.4 CR(E)ST syndrome M34.2 Systemic sclerosis with lung involvement M34.8 Systemic sclerosis with lung involvement M34.8 Systemic sclerosis with polyneuropathy M34.9 Other systemic sclerosis M34.9 Systemic sclerosis, unspecified		
L02.216         Cutaneous abscess of trunk, unspecified           L02.219         Cutaneous abscess, unspecified           L02.311         Cellulitis of abdominal wall           L03.312         Cellulitis of back [any part except buttock]           L03.313         Cellulitis of back [any part except buttock]           L03.314         Cellulitis of chest wall           L03.315         Cellulitis of perineum           L03.316         Cellulitis of trunk, unspecified           L03.321         Acute lymphangitis of back [any part except buttock]           L03.322         Acute lymphangitis of back [any part except buttock]           L03.323         Acute lymphangitis of perineum           L03.324         Acute lymphangitis of perineum           L03.325         Acute lymphangitis of perineum           L03.326         Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified           L03.329         Acute lymphangitis, unspecified           L03.90         Cellulitis, unspecified           L76.11         Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during a dermatologic procedure           L98.3         Eosinophilic cellulitis [Wells]           M30.1         Polyarteritis with lung involvement [Churg-Strauss]           M31.30         Wegener's granulomatosis without renal involvement           M34.0 <td></td> <td></td>		
L02.219         Cutaneous abscess of trunk, unspecified           L02.91         Cutaneous abscess, unspecified           L03.311         Cellulitis of abdominal wall           L03.312         Cellulitis of back [any part except buttock]           L03.313         Cellulitis of chest wall           L03.314         Cellulitis of perineum           L03.315         Cellulitis of trunk, unspecified           L03.316         Cellulitis of trunk, unspecified           L03.321         Acute lymphangitis of back [any part except buttock]           L03.322         Acute lymphangitis of back [any part except buttock]           L03.323         Acute lymphangitis of chest wall           L03.324         Acute lymphangitis of perineum           L03.325         Acute lymphangitis of perineum           L03.329         Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified           L03.391         Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified           L03.90         Cellulitis, unspecified           L76.11         Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during a dermatologic procedure           L76.12         Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during other procedure           L98.3         Eosinophilic cellulitis [Wells]           M31.30         Wegener's granulomatosis without renal involvement	L02.216	·
L02.91 Cutaneous abscess, unspecified L03.311 Cellulitis of abdominal wall L03.312 Cellulitis of back [any part except buttock] L03.313 Cellulitis of chest wall L03.314 Cellulitis of perineum L03.315 Cellulitis of perineum L03.316 Cellulitis of perineum L03.317 Cellulitis of trunk, unspecified L03.321 Acute lymphangitis of abdominal wall L03.322 Acute lymphangitis of back [any part except buttock] L03.323 Acute lymphangitis of perineum L03.324 Acute lymphangitis of perineum L03.325 Acute lymphangitis of perineum L03.326 Acute lymphangitis of unbilicus L03.329 Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified L03.90 Cellulitis, unspecified L03.91 Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified L76.11 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during a dermatologic procedure L76.12 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during other procedure L76.12 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during other procedure L76.13 Eosinophilic cellulitis [Wells] M30.1 Polyarteritis with lung involvement [Churg-Strauss] M31.31 Wegener's granulomatosis without renal involvement M31.31 Wegener's granulomatosis with renal involvement M34.0 Progressive systemic sclerosis M34.1 CR(E)ST syndrome M34.2 Systemic sclerosis with lung involvement M34.81 Systemic sclerosis with lung involvement M34.82 Systemic sclerosis with polyneuropathy M34.83 Systemic sclerosis with polyneuropathy M34.9 Other systemic sclerosis M34.9 Other systemic sclerosis M34.9 Other systemic sclerosis M34.9 Other systemic sclerosis, unspecified		
L03.311 Cellulitis of abdominal wall  L03.312 Cellulitis of back [any part except buttock]  L03.313 Cellulitis of groin  L03.314 Cellulitis of groin  L03.315 Cellulitis of perineum  L03.316 Cellulitis of umbilicus  L03.319 Cellulitis of trunk, unspecified  L03.321 Acute lymphangitis of abdominal wall  L03.322 Acute lymphangitis of back [any part except buttock]  L03.323 Acute lymphangitis of chest wall  L03.324 Acute lymphangitis of chest wall  L03.325 Acute lymphangitis of perineum  L03.326 Acute lymphangitis of perineum  L03.327 Acute lymphangitis of umbilicus  L03.328 Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified  L03.329 Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified  L03.90 Cellulitis, unspecified  L03.91 Acute lymphangitis, unspecified  L76.11 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during a dermatologic procedure  L76.12 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during other procedure  L98.3 Eosinophilic cellulitis [Wells]  M30.1 Polyarteritis with lung involvement [Churg-Strauss]  M31.30 Wegener's granulomatosis without renal involvement  M31.31 Wegener's granulomatosis with renal involvement  M34.0 Progressive systemic sclerosis  M34.1 CR(E)ST syndrome  M34.2 Systemic sclerosis induced by drug and chemical  M34.81 Systemic sclerosis with lung involvement  M34.82 Systemic sclerosis with polyneuropathy  M34.89 Other systemic sclerosis, unspecified	L02.91	·
L03.313 Cellulitis of chest wall L03.314 Cellulitis of groin L03.315 Cellulitis of perineum L03.316 Cellulitis of umbilicus L03.319 Cellulitis of trunk, unspecified L03.321 Acute lymphangitis of abdominal wall L03.322 Acute lymphangitis of back [any part except buttock] L03.323 Acute lymphangitis of perineum L03.324 Acute lymphangitis of perineum L03.325 Acute lymphangitis of perineum L03.326 Acute lymphangitis of perineum L03.327 Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified L03.328 Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified L03.90 Cellulitis, unspecified L03.91 Acute lymphangitis, unspecified L76.11 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during a dermatologic procedure L76.12 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during other procedure L98.3 Eosinophilic cellulitis [Wells] M30.1 Polyareritis with lung involvement [Churg-Strauss] M31.30 Wegener's granulomatosis without renal involvement M31.31 Wegener's granulomatosis without renal involvement M34.0 Progressive systemic sclerosis M34.1 CR(E)ST syndrome M34.2 Systemic sclerosis induced by drug and chemical M34.81 Systemic sclerosis with polyneuropathy M34.83 Systemic sclerosis with polyneuropathy M34.89 Other systemic sclerosis M34.9 Systemic sclerosis, unspecified	L03.311	
L03.313 Cellulitis of chest wall L03.314 Cellulitis of groin L03.315 Cellulitis of perineum L03.316 Cellulitis of umbilicus L03.319 Cellulitis of trunk, unspecified L03.321 Acute lymphangitis of abdominal wall L03.322 Acute lymphangitis of back [any part except buttock] L03.323 Acute lymphangitis of perineum L03.324 Acute lymphangitis of perineum L03.325 Acute lymphangitis of perineum L03.326 Acute lymphangitis of perineum L03.327 Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified L03.328 Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified L03.90 Cellulitis, unspecified L03.91 Acute lymphangitis, unspecified L76.11 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during a dermatologic procedure L76.12 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during other procedure L98.3 Eosinophilic cellulitis [Wells] M30.1 Polyareritis with lung involvement [Churg-Strauss] M31.30 Wegener's granulomatosis without renal involvement M31.31 Wegener's granulomatosis without renal involvement M34.0 Progressive systemic sclerosis M34.1 CR(E)ST syndrome M34.2 Systemic sclerosis induced by drug and chemical M34.81 Systemic sclerosis with polyneuropathy M34.83 Systemic sclerosis with polyneuropathy M34.89 Other systemic sclerosis M34.9 Systemic sclerosis, unspecified	L03.312	Cellulitis of back [anv part except buttock]
L03.315 Cellulitis of perineum  L03.316 Cellulitis of umbilicus  L03.319 Cellulitis of trunk, unspecified  L03.321 Acute lymphangitis of abdominal wall  L03.322 Acute lymphangitis of back [any part except buttock]  L03.323 Acute lymphangitis of groin  L03.324 Acute lymphangitis of perineum  L03.325 Acute lymphangitis of perineum  L03.326 Acute lymphangitis of umbilicus  L03.329 Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified  L03.90 Cellulitis, unspecified  L03.91 Acute lymphangitis, unspecified  L76.11 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during a dermatologic procedure  L76.12 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during other procedure  L98.3 Eosinophilic cellulitis [Wells]  M30.1 Polyarteritis with lung involvement [Churg-Strauss]  M31.30 Wegener's granulomatosis without renal involvement  M34.31 Wegener's granulomatosis with renal involvement  M34.40 Progressive systemic sclerosis  M34.1 CR(E)ST syndrome  M34.2 Systemic sclerosis with lung involvement  M34.82 Systemic sclerosis with myopathy  M34.83 Systemic sclerosis with polyneuropathy  M34.89 Other systemic sclerosis, unspecified	L03.313	
L03.315 Cellulitis of perineum  L03.316 Cellulitis of umbilicus  L03.319 Cellulitis of trunk, unspecified  L03.321 Acute lymphangitis of abdominal wall  L03.322 Acute lymphangitis of back [any part except buttock]  L03.323 Acute lymphangitis of groin  L03.324 Acute lymphangitis of perineum  L03.325 Acute lymphangitis of perineum  L03.326 Acute lymphangitis of umbilicus  L03.329 Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified  L03.90 Cellulitis, unspecified  L03.91 Acute lymphangitis, unspecified  L76.11 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during a dermatologic procedure  L76.12 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during other procedure  L98.3 Eosinophilic cellulitis [Wells]  M30.1 Polyarteritis with lung involvement [Churg-Strauss]  M31.30 Wegener's granulomatosis without renal involvement  M34.31 Wegener's granulomatosis with renal involvement  M34.40 Progressive systemic sclerosis  M34.1 CR(E)ST syndrome  M34.2 Systemic sclerosis with lung involvement  M34.82 Systemic sclerosis with myopathy  M34.83 Systemic sclerosis with polyneuropathy  M34.89 Other systemic sclerosis, unspecified		
L03.316       Cellulitis of umbilicus         L03.319       Cellulitis of trunk, unspecified         L03.321       Acute lymphangitis of abdominal wall         L03.322       Acute lymphangitis of back [any part except buttock]         L03.323       Acute lymphangitis of chest wall         L03.324       Acute lymphangitis of groin         L03.325       Acute lymphangitis of umbilicus         L03.326       Acute lymphangitis of umbilicus         L03.329       Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified         L03.90       Cellulitis, unspecified         L076.11       Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during a dermatologic procedure         L76.12       Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during other procedure         L98.3       Eosinophilic cellulitis [Wells]         M30.1       Polyarteritis with lung involvement [Churg-Strauss]         M31.30       Wegener's granulomatosis with renal involvement         M34.30       Progressive systemic sclerosis         M34.0       Progressive systemic sclerosis         M34.1       CR(E)ST syndrome         M34.2       Systemic sclerosis with lung involvement         M34.81       Systemic sclerosis with myopathy         M34.82       Systemic sclerosis with polyneuropathy	L03.315	
L03.321       Acute lymphangitis of back [any part except buttock]         L03.323       Acute lymphangitis of chest wall         L03.324       Acute lymphangitis of groin         L03.325       Acute lymphangitis of perineum         L03.326       Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified         L03.329       Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified         L03.91       Acute lymphangitis, unspecified         L76.11       Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during a dermatologic procedure         L76.12       Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during other procedure         L98.3       Eosinophilic cellulitis [Wells]         M30.1       Polyarteritis with lung involvement [Churg-Strauss]         M31.30       Wegener's granulomatosis without renal involvement         M31.31       Wegener's granulomatosis with renal involvement         M34.0       Progressive systemic sclerosis         M34.1       CR(E)ST syndrome         M34.2       Systemic sclerosis with lung involvement         M34.81       Systemic sclerosis with myopathy         M34.82       Systemic sclerosis with polyneuropathy         M34.89       Other systemic sclerosis, unspecified	L03.316	·
L03.321       Acute lymphangitis of back [any part except buttock]         L03.323       Acute lymphangitis of chest wall         L03.324       Acute lymphangitis of groin         L03.325       Acute lymphangitis of perineum         L03.326       Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified         L03.329       Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified         L03.91       Acute lymphangitis, unspecified         L76.11       Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during a dermatologic procedure         L76.12       Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during other procedure         L98.3       Eosinophilic cellulitis [Wells]         M30.1       Polyarteritis with lung involvement [Churg-Strauss]         M31.30       Wegener's granulomatosis without renal involvement         M31.31       Wegener's granulomatosis with renal involvement         M34.0       Progressive systemic sclerosis         M34.1       CR(E)ST syndrome         M34.2       Systemic sclerosis with lung involvement         M34.81       Systemic sclerosis with myopathy         M34.82       Systemic sclerosis with polyneuropathy         M34.89       Other systemic sclerosis, unspecified	L03.319	Cellulitis of trunk, unspecified
L03.323 Acute lymphangitis of chest wall  L03.324 Acute lymphangitis of groin  L03.325 Acute lymphangitis of perineum  L03.326 Acute lymphangitis of umbilicus  L03.329 Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified  L03.90 Cellulitis, unspecified  L03.91 Acute lymphangitis, unspecified  L76.11 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during a dermatologic procedure  L76.12 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during other procedure  L98.3 Eosinophilic cellulitis [Wells]  M30.1 Polyarteritis with lung involvement [Churg-Strauss]  M31.30 Wegener's granulomatosis without renal involvement  M31.31 Wegener's granulomatosis with renal involvement  M34.0 Progressive systemic sclerosis  M34.1 CR(E)ST syndrome  M34.2 Systemic sclerosis induced by drug and chemical  M34.81 Systemic sclerosis with lung involvement  M34.82 Systemic sclerosis with myopathy  M34.83 Systemic sclerosis with polyneuropathy  M34.89 Other systemic sclerosis, unspecified	L03.321	
L03.324 Acute lymphangitis of groin  L03.325 Acute lymphangitis of perineum  L03.326 Acute lymphangitis of umbilicus  L03.329 Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified  L03.90 Cellulitis, unspecified  L03.91 Acute lymphangitis, unspecified  L76.11 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during a dermatologic procedure  L76.12 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during other procedure  L98.3 Eosinophilic cellulitis [Wells]  M30.1 Polyarteritis with lung involvement [Churg-Strauss]  M31.30 Wegener's granulomatosis without renal involvement  M34.1 Wegener's granulomatosis with renal involvement  M34.0 Progressive systemic sclerosis  M34.1 CR(E)ST syndrome  M34.2 Systemic sclerosis induced by drug and chemical  M34.81 Systemic sclerosis with lung involvement  M34.82 Systemic sclerosis with myopathy  M34.83 Systemic sclerosis with polyneuropathy  M34.89 Other systemic sclerosis, unspecified	L03.322	Acute lymphangitis of back [any part except buttock]
L03.325 Acute lymphangitis of perineum L03.326 Acute lymphangitis of umbilicus L03.329 Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified L03.90 Cellulitis, unspecified L03.91 Acute lymphangitis, unspecified L76.11 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during a dematologic procedure L76.12 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during other procedure L98.3 Eosinophilic cellulitis [Wells] M30.1 Polyarteritis with lung involvement [Churg-Strauss] M31.30 Wegener's granulomatosis without renal involvement M31.31 Wegener's granulomatosis with renal involvement M34.0 Progressive systemic sclerosis M34.1 CR(E)ST syndrome M34.2 Systemic sclerosis with lung involvement M34.81 Systemic sclerosis with lung involvement M34.82 Systemic sclerosis with myopathy M34.83 Systemic sclerosis with polyneuropathy M34.89 Other systemic sclerosis, unspecified	L03.323	Acute lymphangitis of chest wall
L03.326 Acute lymphangitis of umbilicus L03.329 Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified L03.90 Cellulitis, unspecified L03.91 Acute lymphangitis, unspecified L76.11 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during a dernatologic procedure L76.12 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during other procedure L98.3 Eosinophilic cellulitis [Wells] M30.1 Polyarteritis with lung involvement [Churg-Strauss] M31.30 Wegener's granulomatosis without renal involvement M31.31 Wegener's granulomatosis with renal involvement M34.0 Progressive systemic sclerosis M34.1 CR(E)ST syndrome M34.2 Systemic sclerosis induced by drug and chemical M34.81 Systemic sclerosis with lung involvement M34.82 Systemic sclerosis with myopathy M34.83 Systemic sclerosis with polyneuropathy M34.89 Other systemic sclerosis, unspecified	L03.324	Acute lymphangitis of groin
L03.329 Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified  L03.90 Cellulitis, unspecified  L03.91 Acute lymphangitis, unspecified  L76.11 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during a dermatologic procedure  L76.12 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during other procedure  L98.3 Eosinophilic cellulitis [Wells]  M30.1 Polyarteritis with lung involvement [Churg-Strauss]  M31.30 Wegener's granulomatosis without renal involvement  M31.31 Wegener's granulomatosis with renal involvement  M34.0 Progressive systemic sclerosis  M34.1 CR(E)ST syndrome  M34.2 Systemic sclerosis induced by drug and chemical  M34.81 Systemic sclerosis with lung involvement  M34.82 Systemic sclerosis with myopathy  M34.83 Systemic sclerosis with polyneuropathy  M34.89 Other systemic sclerosis  M34.9 Systemic sclerosis, unspecified	L03.325	Acute lymphangitis of perineum
L03.90 Cellulitis, unspecified  L03.91 Acute lymphangitis, unspecified  L76.11 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during a dermatologic procedure  L76.12 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during other procedure  L98.3 Eosinophilic cellulitis [Wells]  M30.1 Polyarteritis with lung involvement [Churg-Strauss]  M31.30 Wegener's granulomatosis without renal involvement  M31.31 Wegener's granulomatosis with renal involvement  M34.0 Progressive systemic sclerosis  M34.1 CR(E)ST syndrome  M34.2 Systemic sclerosis induced by drug and chemical  M34.81 Systemic sclerosis with lung involvement  M34.82 Systemic sclerosis with myopathy  M34.83 Systemic sclerosis with polyneuropathy  M34.89 Other systemic sclerosis  M34.9 Systemic sclerosis, unspecified	L03.326	Acute lymphangitis of umbilicus
L03.91 Acute lymphangitis, unspecified L76.11 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during a dermatologic procedure L76.12 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during other procedure L98.3 Eosinophilic cellulitis [Wells] M30.1 Polyarteritis with lung involvement [Churg-Strauss] M31.30 Wegener's granulomatosis without renal involvement M31.31 Wegener's granulomatosis with renal involvement M34.0 Progressive systemic sclerosis M34.1 CR(E)ST syndrome M34.2 Systemic sclerosis induced by drug and chemical M34.81 Systemic sclerosis with lung involvement M34.82 Systemic sclerosis with myopathy M34.83 Systemic sclerosis with polyneuropathy M34.89 Other systemic sclerosis M34.9 Systemic sclerosis, unspecified	L03.329	Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified
L76.11 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during a dermatologic procedure  L76.12 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during other procedure  L98.3 Eosinophilic cellulitis [Wells]  M30.1 Polyarteritis with lung involvement [Churg-Strauss]  M31.30 Wegener's granulomatosis without renal involvement  M31.31 Wegener's granulomatosis with renal involvement  M34.0 Progressive systemic sclerosis  M34.1 CR(E)ST syndrome  M34.2 Systemic sclerosis induced by drug and chemical  M34.81 Systemic sclerosis with lung involvement  M34.82 Systemic sclerosis with myopathy  M34.83 Systemic sclerosis with polyneuropathy  M34.89 Other systemic sclerosis  M34.9 Systemic sclerosis, unspecified	L03.90	Cellulitis, unspecified
L76.12 Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during other procedure L98.3 Eosinophilic cellulitis [Wells] M30.1 Polyarteritis with lung involvement [Churg-Strauss] M31.30 Wegener's granulomatosis without renal involvement M31.31 Wegener's granulomatosis with renal involvement M34.0 Progressive systemic sclerosis M34.1 CR(E)ST syndrome M34.2 Systemic sclerosis induced by drug and chemical M34.81 Systemic sclerosis with lung involvement M34.82 Systemic sclerosis with myopathy M34.83 Systemic sclerosis with polyneuropathy M34.89 Other systemic sclerosis, unspecified	L03.91	Acute lymphangitis, unspecified
L98.3 Eosinophilic cellulitis [Wells]  M30.1 Polyarteritis with lung involvement [Churg-Strauss]  M31.30 Wegener's granulomatosis without renal involvement  M31.31 Wegener's granulomatosis with renal involvement  M34.0 Progressive systemic sclerosis  M34.1 CR(E)ST syndrome  M34.2 Systemic sclerosis induced by drug and chemical  M34.81 Systemic sclerosis with lung involvement  M34.82 Systemic sclerosis with myopathy  M34.83 Systemic sclerosis with polyneuropathy  M34.89 Other systemic sclerosis  M34.9 Systemic sclerosis, unspecified	L76.11	
M30.1 Polyarteritis with lung involvement [Churg-Strauss]  M31.30 Wegener's granulomatosis without renal involvement  M31.31 Wegener's granulomatosis with renal involvement  M34.0 Progressive systemic sclerosis  M34.1 CR(E)ST syndrome  M34.2 Systemic sclerosis induced by drug and chemical  M34.81 Systemic sclerosis with lung involvement  M34.82 Systemic sclerosis with myopathy  M34.83 Systemic sclerosis with polyneuropathy  M34.89 Other systemic sclerosis  M34.9 Systemic sclerosis, unspecified	L76.12	Accidental puncture and laceration of skin and subcutaneous tissue during other procedure
M31.30 Wegener's granulomatosis without renal involvement M31.31 Wegener's granulomatosis with renal involvement M34.0 Progressive systemic sclerosis M34.1 CR(E)ST syndrome M34.2 Systemic sclerosis induced by drug and chemical M34.81 Systemic sclerosis with lung involvement M34.82 Systemic sclerosis with myopathy M34.83 Systemic sclerosis with polyneuropathy M34.89 Other systemic sclerosis M34.9 Systemic sclerosis, unspecified	L98.3	Eosinophilic cellulitis [Wells]
M31.31 Wegener's granulomatosis with renal involvement M34.0 Progressive systemic sclerosis M34.1 CR(E)ST syndrome M34.2 Systemic sclerosis induced by drug and chemical M34.81 Systemic sclerosis with lung involvement M34.82 Systemic sclerosis with myopathy M34.83 Systemic sclerosis with polyneuropathy M34.89 Other systemic sclerosis M34.9 Systemic sclerosis, unspecified	M30.1	Polyarteritis with lung involvement [Churg-Strauss]
M34.0 Progressive systemic sclerosis  M34.1 CR(E)ST syndrome  M34.2 Systemic sclerosis induced by drug and chemical  M34.81 Systemic sclerosis with lung involvement  M34.82 Systemic sclerosis with myopathy  M34.83 Systemic sclerosis with polyneuropathy  M34.89 Other systemic sclerosis  M34.9 Systemic sclerosis, unspecified	M31.30	Wegener's granulomatosis without renal involvement
M34.1 CR(E)ST syndrome  M34.2 Systemic sclerosis induced by drug and chemical  M34.81 Systemic sclerosis with lung involvement  M34.82 Systemic sclerosis with myopathy  M34.83 Systemic sclerosis with polyneuropathy  M34.89 Other systemic sclerosis  M34.9 Systemic sclerosis, unspecified	M31.31	Wegener's granulomatosis with renal involvement
M34.2 Systemic sclerosis induced by drug and chemical  M34.81 Systemic sclerosis with lung involvement  M34.82 Systemic sclerosis with myopathy  M34.83 Systemic sclerosis with polyneuropathy  M34.89 Other systemic sclerosis  M34.9 Systemic sclerosis, unspecified	M34.0	Progressive systemic sclerosis
M34.81 Systemic sclerosis with lung involvement M34.82 Systemic sclerosis with myopathy M34.83 Systemic sclerosis with polyneuropathy M34.89 Other systemic sclerosis M34.9 Systemic sclerosis, unspecified	M34.1	
M34.82 Systemic sclerosis with myopathy M34.83 Systemic sclerosis with polyneuropathy M34.89 Other systemic sclerosis M34.9 Systemic sclerosis, unspecified	M34.2	, ,
M34.83 Systemic sclerosis with polyneuropathy M34.89 Other systemic sclerosis M34.9 Systemic sclerosis, unspecified	M34.81	Systemic sclerosis with lung involvement
M34.89 Other systemic sclerosis M34.9 Systemic sclerosis, unspecified	M34.82	Systemic sclerosis with myopathy
M34.9 Systemic sclerosis, unspecified	M34.83	Systemic sclerosis with polyneuropathy
	M34.89	•
M35.2 Behçet's disease	M34.9	· ·
	M35.2	Behçet's disease

M35.6	Relapsing panniculitis [Weber-Christian]
M46.50	Other infective spondylopathies, site unspecified
M46.51	Other infective spondylopathies, occipito-atlanto-axial region
M46.52	Other infective spondylopathies, cervical region
M46.53	Other infective spondylopathies, cervicothoracic region
M46.54	Other infective spondylopathies, thoracic region
M46.55	Other infective spondylopathies, thoracolumbar region
M46.56	Other infective spondylopathies, lumbar region
M46.57	Other infective spondylopathies, lumbosacral region
M46.58	Other infective spondylopathies, sacral and sacrococcygeal region
M46.59	Other infective spondylopathies, multiple sites in spine
M46.80	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, site unspecified
M46.81	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, occipito-atlanto-axial region
M46.82	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, cervical region
M46.83	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, cervicothoracic region
M46.84	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, thoracic region
M46.85	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, thoracolumbar region
M46.86	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, lumbar region
M46.87	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, lumbosacral region
M46.88	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, sacral and sacrococcygeal region
M46.89	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, multiple sites in spine
M54.5	Low back pain
M60.10	Interstitial myositis of unspecified site
M60.111	Interstitial myositis, right shoulder
M60.112	Interstitial myositis, left shoulder
M60.119	Interstitial myositis, unspecified shoulder
M60.121	Interstitial myositis, right upper arm
M60.122	Interstitial myositis, left upper arm
M60.129	Interstitial myositis, unspecified upper arm
M60.131	Interstitial myositis, right forearm
M60.132	Interstitial myositis, left forearm
M60.139	Interstitial myositis, unspecified forearm
M60.141	Interstitial myositis, right hand
M60.142	Interstitial myositis, left hand
M60.149	Interstitial myositis, unspecified hand
M60.151	Interstitial myositis, right thigh
M60.152	Interstitial myositis, left thigh
M60.159	Interstitial myositis, unspecified thigh
M60.161	Interstitial myositis, right lower leg
M60.162	Interstitial myositis, left lower leg
M60.169	Interstitial myositis, unspecified lower leg
M60.171	Interstitial myositis, right ankle and foot
	Interstitial myositis, left ankle and foot

M60.18 Interstitial myositis, other site  M60.19 Interstitial myositis, multiple sites  M60.80 Other myositis, unspecified site  M60.811 Other myositis, right shoulder  M60.812 Other myositis, left shoulder  M60.819 Other myositis, unspecified shoulder  M60.821 Other myositis, right upper arm  M60.822 Other myositis, left upper arm  M60.829 Other myositis, unspecified upper arm  M60.831 Other myositis, right forearm  M60.832 Other myositis, left forearm  M60.839 Other myositis, unspecified forearm  M60.841 Other myositis, right hand  M60.842 Other myositis, left hand  M60.849 Other myositis, unspecified hand  M60.851 Other myositis, right thigh
M60.80 Other myositis, unspecified site  M60.811 Other myositis, right shoulder  M60.812 Other myositis, left shoulder  M60.819 Other myositis, unspecified shoulder  M60.821 Other myositis, right upper arm  M60.822 Other myositis, left upper arm  M60.829 Other myositis, unspecified upper arm  M60.831 Other myositis, right forearm  M60.832 Other myositis, left forearm  M60.839 Other myositis, unspecified forearm  M60.841 Other myositis, right hand  M60.842 Other myositis, left hand  M60.849 Other myositis, unspecified hand
M60.811 Other myositis, right shoulder  M60.812 Other myositis, left shoulder  M60.819 Other myositis, unspecified shoulder  M60.821 Other myositis, right upper arm  M60.822 Other myositis, left upper arm  M60.829 Other myositis, unspecified upper arm  M60.831 Other myositis, right forearm  M60.832 Other myositis, left forearm  M60.839 Other myositis, unspecified forearm  M60.841 Other myositis, right hand  M60.842 Other myositis, left hand  M60.849 Other myositis, unspecified hand
M60.812 Other myositis, left shoulder  M60.819 Other myositis, unspecified shoulder  M60.821 Other myositis, right upper arm  M60.822 Other myositis, left upper arm  M60.829 Other myositis, unspecified upper arm  M60.831 Other myositis, right forearm  M60.832 Other myositis, left forearm  M60.839 Other myositis, unspecified forearm  M60.841 Other myositis, right hand  M60.842 Other myositis, left hand  M60.849 Other myositis, unspecified hand
M60.819 Other myositis, unspecified shoulder M60.821 Other myositis, right upper arm M60.822 Other myositis, left upper arm M60.829 Other myositis, unspecified upper arm M60.831 Other myositis, right forearm M60.832 Other myositis, left forearm M60.839 Other myositis, unspecified forearm M60.841 Other myositis, right hand M60.842 Other myositis, left hand M60.849 Other myositis, unspecified hand
M60.821 Other myositis, right upper arm M60.822 Other myositis, left upper arm M60.829 Other myositis, unspecified upper arm M60.831 Other myositis, right forearm M60.832 Other myositis, left forearm M60.839 Other myositis, unspecified forearm M60.841 Other myositis, right hand M60.842 Other myositis, left hand M60.849 Other myositis, unspecified hand
M60.822 Other myositis, left upper arm M60.829 Other myositis, unspecified upper arm M60.831 Other myositis, right forearm M60.832 Other myositis, left forearm M60.839 Other myositis, unspecified forearm M60.841 Other myositis, right hand M60.842 Other myositis, left hand M60.849 Other myositis, unspecified hand
M60.829 Other myositis, unspecified upper arm M60.831 Other myositis, right forearm M60.832 Other myositis, left forearm M60.839 Other myositis, unspecified forearm M60.841 Other myositis, right hand M60.842 Other myositis, left hand M60.849 Other myositis, unspecified hand
M60.831 Other myositis, right forearm M60.832 Other myositis, left forearm M60.839 Other myositis, unspecified forearm M60.841 Other myositis, right hand M60.842 Other myositis, left hand M60.849 Other myositis, unspecified hand
M60.832 Other myositis, left forearm  M60.839 Other myositis, unspecified forearm  M60.841 Other myositis, right hand  M60.842 Other myositis, left hand  M60.849 Other myositis, unspecified hand
M60.839 Other myositis, unspecified forearm  M60.841 Other myositis, right hand  M60.842 Other myositis, left hand  M60.849 Other myositis, unspecified hand
M60.841 Other myositis, right hand M60.842 Other myositis, left hand M60.849 Other myositis, unspecified hand
M60.842 Other myositis, left hand  M60.849 Other myositis, unspecified hand
M60.849 Other myositis, unspecified hand
M60.851 Other myositis, right thigh
M60.852 Other myositis, left thigh
M60.859 Other myositis, unspecified thigh
M60.861 Other myositis, right lower leg
M60.862 Other myositis, left lower leg
M60.869 Other myositis, unspecified lower leg
M60.871 Other myositis, right ankle and foot
M60.872 Other myositis, left ankle and foot
M60.879 Other myositis, unspecified ankle and foot
M60.88 Other myositis, other site
M60.89 Other myositis, multiple sites
M60.9 Myositis, unspecified
M62.9 Disorder of muscle, unspecified
M63.80 Disorders of muscle in diseases classified elsewhere, unspecified site
M63.811 Disorders of muscle in diseases classified elsewhere, right shoulder
M63.812 Disorders of muscle in diseases classified elsewhere, left shoulder
M63.819 Disorders of muscle in diseases classified elsewhere, unspecified shoulder
M63.821 Disorders of muscle in diseases classified elsewhere, right upper arm
M63.822 Disorders of muscle in diseases classified elsewhere, left upper arm
M63.829 Disorders of muscle in diseases classified elsewhere, unspecified upper arm
M63.831 Disorders of muscle in diseases classified elsewhere, right forearm
M63.832 Disorders of muscle in diseases classified elsewhere, left forearm
M63.839 Disorders of muscle in diseases classified elsewhere, unspecified forearm
M63.841 Disorders of muscle in diseases classified elsewhere, right hand
M63.842 Disorders of muscle in diseases classified elsewhere, left hand
M63.849 Disorders of muscle in diseases classified elsewhere, unspecified hand
M63.851 Disorders of muscle in diseases classified elsewhere, right thigh

1400.050	
M63.852	Disorders of muscle in diseases classified elsewhere, left thigh
M63.859	Disorders of muscle in diseases classified elsewhere, unspecified thigh
M63.861	Disorders of muscle in diseases classified elsewhere, right lower leg
M63.862	Disorders of muscle in diseases classified elsewhere, left lower leg
M63.869	Disorders of muscle in diseases classified elsewhere, unspecified lower leg
M63.871	Disorders of muscle in diseases classified elsewhere, right ankle and foot
M63.872	Disorders of muscle in diseases classified elsewhere, left ankle and foot
M63.879	Disorders of muscle in diseases classified elsewhere, unspecified ankle and foot
M63.88	Disorders of muscle in diseases classified elsewhere, other site
M63.89	Disorders of muscle in diseases classified elsewhere, multiple sites
M79.10	Myalgia, unspecified site
M79.11	Myalgia of mastication muscle
M79.12	Myalgia of auxiliary muscles, head and neck
M79.18	Myalgia, other site
M79.3	Panniculitis, unspecified
M79.7	Fibromyalgia
M96.621	Fracture of humerus following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate, right arm
M96.622	Fracture of humerus following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate, left arm
M96.629	Fracture of humerus following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate, unspecified arm
M96.631	Fracture of radius or ulna following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate, right arm
M96.632	Fracture of radius or ulna following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate, left arm
M96.639	Fracture of radius or ulna following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate, unspecified arm
M96.65	Fracture of pelvis following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate
M96.820	Accidental puncture and laceration of a musculoskeletal structure during a musculoskeletal system procedure
M96.821	Accidental puncture and laceration of a musculoskeletal structure during other procedure
N04.4	Nephrotic syndrome with diffuse endocapillary proliferative glomerulonephritis
N05.9	Unspecified nephritic syndrome with unspecified morphologic changes
N06.9	Isolated proteinuria with unspecified morphologic lesion
N07.9	Hereditary nephropathy, not elsewhere classified with unspecified morphologic lesions
N10	Acute pyelonephritis
N11.1	Chronic obstructive pyelonephritis
N11.9	Chronic tubulo-interstitial nephritis, unspecified
N12	Tubulo-interstitial nephritis, not specified as acute or chronic
N13.0	Hydronephrosis with ureteropelvic junction obstruction
N13.1	Hydronephrosis with ureteral stricture, not elsewhere classified
N13.2	Hydronephrosis with renal and ureteral calculous obstruction
N13.30	Unspecified hydronephrosis
N13.39	Other hydronephrosis
N13.4	Hydroureter

N13.6	Pyonephrosis
N13.8	Other obstructive and reflux uropathy
N15.1	Renal and perinephric abscess
N15.9	Renal tubulo-interstitial disease, unspecified
N17.0	Acute kidney failure with tubular necrosis
N18.1	Chronic kidney disease, stage 1
N18.2	Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild)
N18.30	Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified
N18.31	Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a
N18.32	Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b
N18.4	Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe)
N18.5	Chronic kidney disease, stage 5
N18.6	End stage renal disease
N18.9	Chronic kidney disease, unspecified
N20.0	Calculus of kidney
N20.1	Calculus of ureter
N20.2	Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter
N20.9	Urinary calculus, unspecified
N21.8	Other lower urinary tract calculus
N22	Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere
N23	Unspecified renal colic
N27.0	Small kidney, unilateral
N28.0	Ischemia and infarction of kidney
N28.1	Cyst of kidney, acquired
N28.82	Megaloureter
N28.89	Other specified disorders of kidney and ureter
N28.9	Disorder of kidney and ureter, unspecified
N30.90	Cystitis, unspecified without hematuria
N30.91	Cystitis, unspecified with hematuria
N32.89	Other specified disorders of bladder
N36.9	Urethral disorder, unspecified
N39.0	Urinary tract infection, site not specified
N39.9	Disorder of urinary system, unspecified
N41.2	Abscess of prostate
N42.30	Unspecified dysplasia of prostate
N42.31	Prostatic intraepithelial neoplasia
N42.32	Atypical small acinar proliferation of prostate
N42.39	Other dysplasia of prostate
N50.1	Vascular disorders of male genital organs
N50.811	Right testicular pain
N50.812	Left testicular pain
N50.819	
1130.019	Testicular pain, unspecified

N50.89	Other specified disorders of the male genital organs
N52.35	Erectile dysfunction following radiation therapy
N52.36	Erectile dysfunction following interstitial seed therapy
N52.37	Erectile dysfunction following prostate ablative therapy
N70.91	Salpingitis, unspecified
N70.92	Oophoritis, unspecified
N70.93	Salpingitis and oophoritis, unspecified
N80.00	Endometriosis of the uterus, unspecified
N80.01	Superficial endometriosis of the uterus
N80.02	Deep endometriosis of the uterus
N80.03 N83.00	Adenomyosis of the uterus  Follicular cyst of ovary, unspecified side
N83.01	Follicular cyst of ovary
N83.02	Follicular cyst of light ovary
N83.10	Corpus luteum cyst of ovary, unspecified side
N83.11	
	Corpus luteum cyst of right ovary
N83.12	Corpus luteum cyst of left ovary
N83.20	Unspecified ovarian cysts
N83.201	Unspecified ovarian cyst, right side
N83.202	Unspecified ovarian cyst, left side
N83.209	Unspecified ovarian cyst, unspecified side
N83.29	Other ovarian cysts
N83.291	Other ovarian cyst, right side
N83.292	Other ovarian cyst, left side
N83.299	Other ovarian cyst, unspecified side
N83.311	Acquired atrophy of right ovary
N83.312	Acquired atrophy of left ovary
N83.319	Acquired atrophy of ovary, unspecified side
N83.321	Acquired atrophy of right fallopian tube
N83.322	Acquired atrophy of left fallopian tube
N83.329	Acquired atrophy of fallopian tube, unspecified side
N83.331	Acquired atrophy of right ovary and fallopian tube
N83.332	Acquired atrophy of left ovary and fallopian tube
N83.339	Acquired atrophy of ovary and fallopian tube, unspecified side
N83.40	Prolapse and hernia of ovary and fallopian tube, unspecified side
N83.41	Prolapse and hernia of right ovary and fallopian tube
N83.42	Prolapse and hernia of left ovary and fallopian tube
N83.511	Torsion of right ovary and ovarian pedicle
N83.512	Torsion of left ovary and ovarian pedicle
N83.519	Torsion of ovary and ovarian pedicle, unspecified side
N83.521	Torsion of right fallopian tube
N83.522	Torsion of left fallopian tube
N83.529	Torsion of fallopian tube, unspecified side
N90.60	Unspecified hypertrophy of vulva
I	

N90.69 Other specified hypertrophy of vulva N93.11 Pre-pubertal vaginal bleeding N94.10 Unspecified dyspareunia N94.11 Superficial (introital) dyspareunia N94.12 Deep dyspareunia N94.12 Deep dyspareunia N94.12 Deep dyspareunia N94.13 Other specified dyspareunia N99.4 Postprocedural pelvic peritoneal adhesions N99.71 Accidental puncture and laceration of a genitourinary system organ or structure during a genitourinary system procedure N99.72 Accidental puncture and laceration of a genitourinary system organ or structure during a genitourinary system procedure Other venous complications following an ectopic and molar pregnancy Other venous complications following an ectopic and molar pregnancy Other venous complications following an ectopic and molar pregnancy Other complications of bladder in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Other observations of the parts of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Other observations of other parts of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Other observations of the parts of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Other observations of cervix in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Other observations of cervix in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Other observations of the part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Other observations of the part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Other observations of the part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Other observations of the part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Other observations of the part of genital tract in pregnancy	N90.61	Childhood asymmetric labium majus enlargement (CALME)
N93.1 Pre-pubertal vaginal bleeding N94.10 Unspecified dyspareunia N94.11 Superficial (introttal) dyspareunia N94.12 Deep dyspareunia N94.19 Other specified dyspareunia N94.19 Other specified dyspareunia N99.71 Accidental puncture and laceration of a genitourinary system organ or structure during a genitourinary system procedure N99.71 Accidental puncture and laceration of a genitourinary system organ or structure during a genitourinary system procedure N99.72 Accidental puncture and laceration of a genitourinary system organ or structure during other procedure O08.7 Other venous complications following an ectopic and molar pregnancy O08.81 Cardiac arrest following an ectopic and molar pregnancy O08.83 Urinary tract infection following an ectopic and molar pregnancy O08.89 Other complications following an ectopic and molar pregnancy O23.00 Infections of kidney in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.10 Infections of bladder in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.20 Infections of outer parts of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.30 Unspecified infection of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.51 Infections of other parts of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.529 Salpingo-oophoritis in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.599 Infection of other part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.590 Unspecified genitourinary tract infection in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O34.11 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, first trimester O34.12 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, first trimester O34.13 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, second trimester O34.13 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, third trimester O34.13 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, second trimester O34.13 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, second trimester O34.14 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, first trimester O34.15 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, third trimester O35.29 Other		
N94.10 Unspecified dyspareunia N94.11 Superficial (introital) dyspareunia N94.12 Deep dyspareunia N94.12 Other specified dyspareunia N94.19 Other specified dyspareunia N99.4 Postprocedural pelvic peritoneal adhesions N99.7 Accidental puncture and laceration of a genitourinary system organ or structure during a genitourinary system procedure N99.2 Accidental puncture and laceration of a genitourinary system organ or structure during a genitourinary system procedure Other venous complications following an ectopic and molar pregnancy Other venous complications following an ectopic and molar pregnancy Other complications of bladder in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Other other parts of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Other other parts of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Other other parts of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Other other part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Other other part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Other other part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Other other part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Other other part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Other other part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Other other part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Other other part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Other other part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Other other part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Other other part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Other other parts of the		, , , , ,
N94.11 Superficial (introital) dyspareunia N94.12 Deep dyspareunia N94.19 Other specified dyspareunia N94.19 Other specified dyspareunia N99.4 Postprocedural pelvic peritoneal adhesions N99.71 Accidental puncture and laceration of a genitourinary system organ or structure during a genitourinary system procedure N99.72 Accidental puncture and laceration of a genitourinary system organ or structure during a genitourinary system procedure Ode.7 Other venous complications following an ectopic and molar pregnancy Ode.81 Cardiac arrest following an ectopic and molar pregnancy Ode.83 Urinary tract infection following an ectopic and molar pregnancy Ode.89 Other complications following an ectopic and molar pregnancy Ode.80 Infections of kidney in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Ode.81 Infections of bladder in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Ode.82.10 Infections of bladder in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Ode.83.00 Unspecified infection of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Ode.84 Unspecified infection of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Ode.85 Salpingo-oophoritis in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Ode.86 Salpingo-oophoritis in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Ode.87 Unspecified genitourinary tract infection in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Ode.88 Salpingo-oophoritis in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Ode.99 Unspecified genitourinary tract infection in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Ode.90 Unspecified genitourinary tract infection in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Ode.91 Obstructed labor, unspecified Ode.90 Obstructed labor, unspecified Ode		, ,
N94.12 Deep dyspareunia N94.19 Other specified dyspareunia N99.4 Postprocedural pelvic peritoneal adhesions N99.71 Accidental puncture and laceration of a genitourinary system organ or structure during a genitourinary system procedure N99.72 Accidental puncture and laceration of a genitourinary system organ or structure during other procedure O08.7 Other venous complications following an ectopic and molar pregnancy O08.81 Cardiac arrest following an ectopic and molar pregnancy O08.83 Urinary tract infection following an ectopic and molar pregnancy O08.89 Other complications following an ectopic and molar pregnancy O23.00 Infections of kidney in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.10 Infections of bladder in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.20 Infections of other parts of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.30 Infections of other parts of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.40 Unspecified infection of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.41 Infections of cervix in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.529 Salpingo-oophoritis in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.590 Unspecified genitourinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.90 Unspecified genitourinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O34.11 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, first trimester O34.12 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, second trimester O34.13 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, third trimester O36.9 Obstructed labor, unspecified O71.5 Other obstetric injury to pelvic organs O25.41 Interruption of aorta O25.42 Hypoplasia of aorta O25.43 Congenital malformation of aorta unspecified O25.44 Congenital malformation of aorta O25.45 Double aortic arch O25.46 Tortuous aortic arch O25.47 Right aortic arch O25.48 Anomalous origin of subclavian artery O25.49 Other congenital malformations of other great arteries		
N94.19 Other specified dyspareunia N99.4 Postprocedural pelvic peritoneal adhesions N99.71 Accidental puncture and laceration of a genitourinary system organ or structure during a genitourinary system procedure N99.72 Accidental puncture and laceration of a genitourinary system organ or structure during a their procedure Ome of their venous complications following an ectopic and molar pregnancy Ome of their venous complications following an ectopic and molar pregnancy Ome of their venous complications following an ectopic and molar pregnancy Ome of their venous complications following an ectopic and molar pregnancy Ome of their venoplications following an ectopic and molar pregnancy Ome of their venoplications following an ectopic and molar pregnancy Ome of their venoplications following an ectopic and molar pregnancy Ome of their venoplications of structure in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Ome of their parts of urinary traction pregnancy, unspecified trimester Ome of their parts of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Ome of their parts of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Ome of their part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Ome of their part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Ome of their part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Ome of their part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Ome of their part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester Ome of their part of penign tumor of corpus uteri, first trimester Ome of their part of their part of corpus uteri, first trimester Ome of their part of their part of corpus uteri, third trimester Ome of their part of their part of corpus uteri, third trimester Ome of their part of their part of corpus uteri, third trimester Ome of their part of their parts of their part		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
N99.4         Postprocedural pelvic peritoneal adhesions           N99.71         Accidental puncture and laceration of a genitourinary system organ or structure during a genitourinary system procedure           N99.72         Accidental puncture and laceration of a genitourinary system organ or structure during other procedure           O08.7         Other venous complications following an ectopic and molar pregnancy           O08.81         Cardiac arrest following an ectopic and molar pregnancy           O08.83         Urinary tract infection following an ectopic and molar pregnancy           O08.89         Other complications following an ectopic and molar pregnancy           O23.00         Infections of kidney in pregnancy, unspecified trimester           O23.10         Infections of bladder in pregnancy, unspecified trimester           O23.20         Infections of other parts of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester           O23.30         Infections of cervix in pregnancy, unspecified trimester           O23.40         Unspecified infection of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester           O23.519         Infections of cervix in pregnancy, unspecified trimester           O23.529         Salpingo-ophoritis in pregnancy, unspecified trimester           O23.599         Infection of other part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester           O34.11         Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, first trimester <td></td> <td></td>		
N99.71 Accidental puncture and laceration of a genitourinary system organ or structure during a genitourinary system procedure  N99.72 Accidental puncture and laceration of a genitourinary system organ or structure during other procedure  ORS.7 Other venous complications following an ectopic and molar pregnancy  ORS.8 Other complications following an ectopic and molar pregnancy  ORS.8 Urinary tract infection following an ectopic and molar pregnancy  ORS.8 Other complications following an ectopic and molar pregnancy  Infections of kidney in pregnancy, unspecified trimester  ORS.10 Infections of bladder in pregnancy, unspecified trimester  ORS.20 Infections of other parts of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester  ORS.30 Infections of other parts of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester  ORS.30 Unspecified infection of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester  ORS.35 Infections of cervix in pregnancy, unspecified trimester  ORS.35 Salpingo-oophoritis in pregnancy, unspecified trimester  ORS.39 Infection of other part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester  ORS.39 Unspecified genitourinary tract infection in pregnancy, unspecified trimester  ORS.39 Unspecified genitourinary tract infection in pregnancy, unspecified trimester  ORS.39 Unspecified genitourinary tract infection in pregnancy, unspecified trimester  ORS.39 Unspecified genitourinary tract infection in pregnancy, unspecified trimester  ORS.39 Unspecified genitourinary tract infection in pregnancy, unspecified trimester  ORS.40 Unspecified genitourinary tract infection in pregnancy, unspecified trimester  ORS.41 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, first trimester  ORS.41 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, second trimester  ORS.41 Other obstetric injury to pelvic organs  Interruption of aortic arch  ORS.41 Absence and aplasia of aorta  ORS.42 Hypoplasia of aorta  ORS.43 Congenital malformation of aorta  ORS.44 Congenital dilation of aorta  ORS.45 Ouble aortic arch  ORS.46 Ortic arch  ORS		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
N99.72         Accidental puncture and laceration of a genitourinary system organ or structure during other procedure           008.7         Other venous complications following an ectopic and molar pregnancy           008.81         Cardiac arrest following an ectopic and molar pregnancy           008.83         Urinary tract infection following an ectopic and molar pregnancy           023.00         Infections of kidney in pregnancy, unspecified trimester           023.10         Infections of bladder in pregnancy, unspecified trimester           023.20         Infections of urethra in pregnancy, unspecified trimester           023.30         Infections of urethra in pregnancy, unspecified trimester           023.30         Infections of other parts of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester           023.40         Unspecified infection of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester           023.519         Infections of cervix in pregnancy, unspecified trimester           023.529         Salpingo-ophoritis in pregnancy, unspecified trimester           023.90         Unspecified genitourinary tract infection in pregnancy, unspecified trimester           034.11         Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, first trimester           034.12         Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, third trimester           034.13         Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, third trimester           025		Accidental puncture and laceration of a genitourinary system organ or structure during a
O08.7         Other venous complications following an ectopic and molar pregnancy           O08.81         Cardiac arrest following an ectopic and molar pregnancy           O08.83         Urinary tract infection following an ectopic and molar pregnancy           O08.89         Other complications following an ectopic and molar pregnancy           O23.00         Infections of kidney in pregnancy, unspecified trimester           O23.10         Infections of bladder in pregnancy, unspecified trimester           O23.20         Infections of urethra in pregnancy, unspecified trimester           O23.30         Infections of other parts of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester           O23.40         Unspecified infection of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester           O23.519         Infections of cervix in pregnancy, unspecified trimester           O23.529         Salpingo-ophoritis in pregnancy, unspecified trimester           O23.599         Infection of other part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester           O34.11         Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, first trimester           O34.12         Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, second trimester           O34.13         Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, third trimester           O34.10         Other obstetric injury to pelvic organs           O25.29         Other obstetric injury to pelvic organ	N99.72	Accidental puncture and laceration of a genitourinary system organ or structure during
008.83         Urinary tract infection following an ectopic and molar pregnancy           008.89         Other complications following an ectopic and molar pregnancy           023.00         Infections of kidney in pregnancy, unspecified trimester           023.10         Infections of bladder in pregnancy, unspecified trimester           023.20         Infections of outer parts of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester           023.30         Infections of other parts of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester           023.40         Unspecified infection of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester           023.519         Infections of cervix in pregnancy, unspecified trimester           023.529         Salpingo-ophoritis in pregnancy, unspecified trimester           023.590         Infection of other part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester           023.90         Unspecified genitourinary tract infection in pregnancy, unspecified trimester           034.11         Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, first trimester           034.12         Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, second trimester           034.13         Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, third trimester           066.9         Obstructed labor, unspecified           071.5         Other obstetric injury to pelvic organs           025.21         Interruption of aortic arch	O08.7	
Other complications following an ectopic and molar pregnancy  023.00 Infections of kidney in pregnancy, unspecified trimester  023.10 Infections of bladder in pregnancy, unspecified trimester  023.20 Infections of urethra in pregnancy, unspecified trimester  023.30 Infections of urethra in pregnancy, unspecified trimester  023.40 Unspecified infection of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester  023.519 Infections of cervix in pregnancy, unspecified trimester  023.529 Salpingo-oophoritis in pregnancy, unspecified trimester  023.599 Infection of other part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester  023.90 Unspecified genitourinary tract infection in pregnancy, unspecified trimester  034.11 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, first trimester  034.12 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, second trimester  034.13 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, third trimester  066.9 Obstructed labor, unspecified  071.5 Other obstetric injury to pelvic organs  1025.21 Interruption of aortic arch  1025.29 Other atresia of aorta  1025.40 Congenital malformation of aorta unspecified  1025.41 Absence and aplasia of aorta  1025.42 Hypoplasia of aorta  1025.43 Congenital aneurysm of aorta  1025.44 Congenital dilation of aorta  1025.45 Double aortic arch  1025.46 Tortuous aortic arch  1025.47 Right aortic arch  1025.48 Anomalous origin of subclavian artery  1025.49 Other congenital malformations of other great arteries	O08.81	Cardiac arrest following an ectopic and molar pregnancy
O23.00 Infections of kidney in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.10 Infections of bladder in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.20 Infections of urethra in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.30 Infections of other parts of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.40 Unspecified infection of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.519 Infections of cervix in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.529 Salpingo-oophoritis in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.590 Infection of other part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.90 Unspecified genitourinary tract infection in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O34.11 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, first trimester O34.12 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, second trimester O34.13 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, third trimester O66.9 Obstructed labor, unspecified O71.5 Other obstetric injury to pelvic organs O25.21 Interruption of aortic arch O25.29 Other atresia of aorta O25.40 Congenital malformation of aorta unspecified O25.41 Absence and aplasia of aorta O25.42 Hypoplasia of aorta O25.43 Congenital aneurysm of aorta O25.44 Congenital dilation of aorta O25.45 Double aortic arch O25.46 Tortuous aortic arch O25.47 Right aortic arch O25.48 Anomalous origin of subclavian artery O25.49 Other congenital malformations of other great arteries	O08.83	Urinary tract infection following an ectopic and molar pregnancy
O23.10 Infections of bladder in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.20 Infections of urethra in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.30 Infections of other parts of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.40 Unspecified infection of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.519 Infections of cervix in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.529 Salpingo-oophoritis in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.599 Infection of other part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.90 Unspecified genitourinary tract infection in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O34.11 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, first trimester O34.12 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, second trimester O34.13 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, third trimester O66.9 Obstructed labor, unspecified O71.5 Other obstetric injury to pelvic organs O25.21 Interruption of aortic arch O25.29 Other atresia of aorta O25.40 Congenital malformation of aorta unspecified O25.41 Absence and aplasia of aorta O25.42 Hypoplasia of aorta O25.43 Congenital aneurysm of aorta O25.44 Congenital dilation of aorta O25.45 Double aortic arch O25.46 Tortuous aortic arch O25.47 Right aortic arch O25.48 Anomalous origin of subclavian artery O25.49 Other congenital malformations of other great arteries	O08.89	Other complications following an ectopic and molar pregnancy
023.20       Infections of urethra in pregnancy, unspecified trimester         023.30       Infections of other parts of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester         023.40       Unspecified infection of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester         023.519       Infections of cervix in pregnancy, unspecified trimester         023.529       Salpingo-oophoritis in pregnancy, unspecified trimester         023.599       Infection of other part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester         023.90       Unspecified genitourinary tract infection in pregnancy, unspecified trimester         034.11       Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, first trimester         034.12       Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, second trimester         034.13       Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, third trimester         066.9       Obstructed labor, unspecified         071.5       Other obstetric injury to pelvic organs         025.21       Interruption of aortic arch         025.29       Other atresia of aorta         025.40       Congenital malformation of aorta unspecified         025.41       Absence and aplasia of aorta         025.42       Hypoplasia of aorta         025.43       Congenital dilation of aorta         025.45       Double aortic arch         025.46	O23.00	Infections of kidney in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
023.30       Infections of other parts of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester         023.40       Unspecified infection of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester         023.519       Infections of cervix in pregnancy, unspecified trimester         023.529       Salpingo-oophoritis in pregnancy, unspecified trimester         023.599       Infection of other part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester         023.90       Unspecified genitourinary tract infection in pregnancy, unspecified trimester         034.11       Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, first trimester         034.12       Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, second trimester         034.13       Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, third trimester         066.9       Obstructed labor, unspecified         071.5       Other obstetric injury to pelvic organs         025.21       Interruption of aortic arch         025.29       Other atresia of aorta         025.40       Congenital malformation of aorta unspecified         025.41       Absence and aplasia of aorta         025.42       Hypoplasia of aorta         025.43       Congenital aneurysm of aorta         025.45       Double aortic arch         025.46       Tortuous aortic arch         025.47       Right aortic arch </td <td>O23.10</td> <td>Infections of bladder in pregnancy, unspecified trimester</td>	O23.10	Infections of bladder in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O23.40 Unspecified infection of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.519 Infections of cervix in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.529 Salpingo-oophoritis in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.599 Infection of other part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.90 Unspecified genitourinary tract infection in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O34.11 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, first trimester O34.12 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, second trimester O34.13 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, third trimester O66.9 Obstructed labor, unspecified O71.5 Other obstetric injury to pelvic organs Q25.21 Interruption of aortic arch Q25.29 Other atresia of aorta Q25.40 Congenital malformation of aorta unspecified Q25.41 Absence and aplasia of aorta Q25.42 Hypoplasia of aorta Q25.43 Congenital aneurysm of aorta Q25.44 Congenital dilation of aorta Q25.45 Double aortic arch Q25.46 Tortuous aortic arch Q25.47 Right aortic arch Q25.48 Anomalous origin of subclavian artery Q25.49 Other congenital malformations of other great arteries	O23.20	Infections of urethra in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O23.519 Infections of cervix in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.529 Salpingo-oophoritis in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.599 Infection of other part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.90 Unspecified genitourinary tract infection in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O34.11 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, first trimester O34.12 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, second trimester O34.13 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, third trimester O66.9 Obstructed labor, unspecified O71.5 Other obstetric injury to pelvic organs Q25.21 Interruption of aortic arch Q25.29 Other atresia of aorta Q25.40 Congenital malformation of aorta unspecified Q25.41 Absence and aplasia of aorta Q25.42 Hypoplasia of aorta Q25.43 Congenital aneurysm of aorta Q25.44 Congenital aneurysm of aorta Q25.45 Double aortic arch Q25.46 Tortuous aortic arch Q25.47 Right aortic arch Q25.48 Anomalous origin of subclavian artery Q25.49 Other congenital malformations of other great arteries	O23.30	Infections of other parts of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O23.529       Salpingo-oophoritis in pregnancy, unspecified trimester         O23.599       Infection of other part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester         O23.90       Unspecified genitourinary tract infection in pregnancy, unspecified trimester         O34.11       Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, first trimester         O34.12       Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, second trimester         O34.13       Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, third trimester         O66.9       Obstructed labor, unspecified         O71.5       Other obstetric injury to pelvic organs         Q25.21       Interruption of aortic arch         Q25.29       Other atresia of aorta         Q25.40       Congenital malformation of aorta unspecified         Q25.41       Absence and aplasia of aorta         Q25.42       Hypoplasia of aorta         Q25.43       Congenital aneurysm of aorta         Q25.44       Congenital dilation of aorta         Q25.45       Double aortic arch         Q25.46       Tortuous aortic arch         Q25.48       Anomalous origin of subclavian artery         Q25.49       Other congenital malformations of other great arteries	O23.40	Unspecified infection of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O23.599 Infection of other part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O23.90 Unspecified genitourinary tract infection in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O34.11 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, first trimester O34.12 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, second trimester O34.13 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, third trimester O66.9 Obstructed labor, unspecified O71.5 Other obstetric injury to pelvic organs Q25.21 Interruption of aortic arch Q25.29 Other atresia of aorta Q25.40 Congenital malformation of aorta unspecified Q25.41 Absence and aplasia of aorta Q25.42 Hypoplasia of aorta Q25.43 Congenital aneurysm of aorta Q25.44 Congenital dilation of aorta Q25.45 Double aortic arch Q25.46 Tortuous aortic arch Q25.47 Right aortic arch Q25.48 Anomalous origin of subclavian artery Q25.49 Other congenital malformations of other great arteries	O23.519	Infections of cervix in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O23.90 Unspecified genitourinary tract infection in pregnancy, unspecified trimester O34.11 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, first trimester O34.12 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, second trimester O34.13 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, third trimester O66.9 Obstructed labor, unspecified O71.5 Other obstetric injury to pelvic organs Q25.21 Interruption of aortic arch Q25.29 Other atresia of aorta Q25.40 Congenital malformation of aorta unspecified Q25.41 Absence and aplasia of aorta Q25.42 Hypoplasia of aorta Q25.43 Congenital aneurysm of aorta Q25.44 Congenital dilation of aorta Q25.45 Double aortic arch Q25.46 Tortuous aortic arch Q25.47 Right aortic arch Q25.48 Anomalous origin of subclavian artery Q25.49 Other congenital malformations of other great arteries	O23.529	Salpingo-oophoritis in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O34.11 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, first trimester O34.12 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, second trimester O34.13 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, third trimester O66.9 Obstructed labor, unspecified O71.5 Other obstetric injury to pelvic organs Q25.21 Interruption of aortic arch Q25.29 Other atresia of aorta Q25.40 Congenital malformation of aorta unspecified Q25.41 Absence and aplasia of aorta Q25.42 Hypoplasia of aorta Q25.43 Congenital aneurysm of aorta Q25.44 Congenital dilation of aorta Q25.45 Double aortic arch Q25.46 Tortuous aortic arch Q25.47 Right aortic arch Q25.48 Anomalous origin of subclavian artery Q25.49 Other congenital malformations of other great arteries	O23.599	Infection of other part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O34.12 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, second trimester O34.13 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, third trimester O66.9 Obstructed labor, unspecified O71.5 Other obstetric injury to pelvic organs Q25.21 Interruption of aortic arch Q25.29 Other atresia of aorta Q25.40 Congenital malformation of aorta unspecified Q25.41 Absence and aplasia of aorta Q25.42 Hypoplasia of aorta Q25.43 Congenital aneurysm of aorta Q25.44 Congenital dilation of aorta Q25.45 Double aortic arch Q25.46 Tortuous aortic arch Q25.47 Right aortic arch Q25.48 Anomalous origin of subclavian artery Q25.49 Other congenital malformations of other great arteries	O23.90	Unspecified genitourinary tract infection in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O34.13 Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, third trimester O66.9 Obstructed labor, unspecified O71.5 Other obstetric injury to pelvic organs Q25.21 Interruption of aortic arch Q25.29 Other atresia of aorta Q25.40 Congenital malformation of aorta unspecified Q25.41 Absence and aplasia of aorta Q25.42 Hypoplasia of aorta Q25.43 Congenital aneurysm of aorta Q25.44 Congenital dilation of aorta Q25.45 Double aortic arch Q25.46 Tortuous aortic arch Q25.47 Right aortic arch Q25.48 Anomalous origin of subclavian artery Q25.49 Other congenital malformations of other great arteries	O34.11	Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, first trimester
O66.9 Obstructed labor, unspecified O71.5 Other obstetric injury to pelvic organs Q25.21 Interruption of aortic arch Q25.29 Other atresia of aorta Q25.40 Congenital malformation of aorta unspecified Q25.41 Absence and aplasia of aorta Q25.42 Hypoplasia of aorta Q25.43 Congenital aneurysm of aorta Q25.44 Congenital dilation of aorta Q25.45 Double aortic arch Q25.46 Tortuous aortic arch Q25.47 Right aortic arch Q25.48 Anomalous origin of subclavian artery Q25.49 Other congenital malformations of other great arteries	O34.12	Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, second trimester
O71.5 Other obstetric injury to pelvic organs  Q25.21 Interruption of aortic arch  Q25.29 Other atresia of aorta  Q25.40 Congenital malformation of aorta unspecified  Q25.41 Absence and aplasia of aorta  Q25.42 Hypoplasia of aorta  Q25.43 Congenital aneurysm of aorta  Q25.44 Congenital dilation of aorta  Q25.45 Double aortic arch  Q25.46 Tortuous aortic arch  Q25.47 Right aortic arch  Q25.48 Anomalous origin of subclavian artery  Q25.49 Other congenital malformations of other great arteries	O34.13	Maternal care for benign tumor of corpus uteri, third trimester
Q25.21 Interruption of aortic arch Q25.29 Other atresia of aorta Q25.40 Congenital malformation of aorta unspecified Q25.41 Absence and aplasia of aorta Q25.42 Hypoplasia of aorta Q25.43 Congenital aneurysm of aorta Q25.44 Congenital dilation of aorta Q25.45 Double aortic arch Q25.46 Tortuous aortic arch Q25.47 Right aortic arch Q25.48 Anomalous origin of subclavian artery Q25.49 Other congenital malformations of other great arteries	O66.9	Obstructed labor, unspecified
Q25.29 Other atresia of aorta Q25.40 Congenital malformation of aorta unspecified Q25.41 Absence and aplasia of aorta Q25.42 Hypoplasia of aorta Q25.43 Congenital aneurysm of aorta Q25.44 Congenital dilation of aorta Q25.45 Double aortic arch Q25.46 Tortuous aortic arch Q25.47 Right aortic arch Q25.48 Anomalous origin of subclavian artery Q25.49 Other congenital malformations of other great arteries	O71.5	Other obstetric injury to pelvic organs
Q25.40 Congenital malformation of aorta unspecified Q25.41 Absence and aplasia of aorta Q25.42 Hypoplasia of aorta Q25.43 Congenital aneurysm of aorta Q25.44 Congenital dilation of aorta Q25.45 Double aortic arch Q25.46 Tortuous aortic arch Q25.47 Right aortic arch Q25.48 Anomalous origin of subclavian artery Q25.49 Other congenital malformations of other great arteries	Q25.21	Interruption of aortic arch
Q25.41 Absence and aplasia of aorta Q25.42 Hypoplasia of aorta Q25.43 Congenital aneurysm of aorta Q25.44 Congenital dilation of aorta Q25.45 Double aortic arch Q25.46 Tortuous aortic arch Q25.47 Right aortic arch Q25.48 Anomalous origin of subclavian artery Q25.49 Other congenital malformations of other great arteries	Q25.29	Other atresia of aorta
Q25.42 Hypoplasia of aorta Q25.43 Congenital aneurysm of aorta Q25.44 Congenital dilation of aorta Q25.45 Double aortic arch Q25.46 Tortuous aortic arch Q25.47 Right aortic arch Q25.48 Anomalous origin of subclavian artery Q25.49 Other congenital malformations of other great arteries	Q25.40	Congenital malformation of aorta unspecified
Q25.43 Congenital aneurysm of aorta Q25.44 Congenital dilation of aorta Q25.45 Double aortic arch Q25.46 Tortuous aortic arch Q25.47 Right aortic arch Q25.48 Anomalous origin of subclavian artery Q25.49 Other congenital malformations of aorta Q25.8 Other congenital malformations of other great arteries	Q25.41	Absence and aplasia of aorta
Q25.44 Congenital dilation of aorta Q25.45 Double aortic arch Q25.46 Tortuous aortic arch Q25.47 Right aortic arch Q25.48 Anomalous origin of subclavian artery Q25.49 Other congenital malformations of aorta Q25.8 Other congenital malformations of other great arteries	Q25.42	Hypoplasia of aorta
Q25.45Double aortic archQ25.46Tortuous aortic archQ25.47Right aortic archQ25.48Anomalous origin of subclavian arteryQ25.49Other congenital malformations of aortaQ25.8Other congenital malformations of other great arteries	Q25.43	Congenital aneurysm of aorta
Q25.46 Tortuous aortic arch Q25.47 Right aortic arch Q25.48 Anomalous origin of subclavian artery Q25.49 Other congenital malformations of aorta Q25.8 Other congenital malformations of other great arteries	Q25.44	Congenital dilation of aorta
Q25.47       Right aortic arch         Q25.48       Anomalous origin of subclavian artery         Q25.49       Other congenital malformations of aorta         Q25.8       Other congenital malformations of other great arteries	Q25.45	Double aortic arch
Q25.48 Anomalous origin of subclavian artery Q25.49 Other congenital malformations of aorta Q25.8 Other congenital malformations of other great arteries	Q25.46	Tortuous aortic arch
Q25.49 Other congenital malformations of aorta  Q25.8 Other congenital malformations of other great arteries	Q25.47	Right aortic arch
Q25.8 Other congenital malformations of other great arteries	Q25.48	Anomalous origin of subclavian artery
	Q25.49	Other congenital malformations of aorta
Q25.9 Congenital malformation of great arteries, unspecified	Q25.8	
	Q25.9	Congenital malformation of great arteries, unspecified

Q26.5	Anomalous portal venous connection
Q26.6	Portal vein-hepatic artery fistula
Q27.33	Arteriovenous malformation of digestive system vessel
Q27.39	Arteriovenous malformation, other site
Q27.8	Other specified congenital malformations of peripheral vascular system
Q27.9	Congenital malformation of peripheral vascular system, unspecified
Q39.5	Congenital dilatation of esophagus
Q40.0	Congenital hypertrophic pyloric stenosis
Q40.1	Congenital hiatus hernia
Q40.2	Other specified congenital malformations of stomach
Q40.3	Congenital malformation of stomach, unspecified
Q40.8	Other specified congenital malformations of upper alimentary tract
Q40.9	Congenital malformation of upper alimentary tract, unspecified
Q41.0	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of duodenum
Q41.1	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of jejunum
Q41.2	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of ileum
Q41.8	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other specified parts of small intestine
Q41.9	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of small intestine, part unspecified
Q42.0	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum with fistula
Q42.1	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum without fistula
Q42.2	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus with fistula
Q42.3	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus without fistula
Q42.8	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other parts of large intestine
Q42.9	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of large intestine, part unspecified
Q43.3	Congenital malformations of intestinal fixation
Q43.4	Duplication of intestine
Q43.5	Ectopic anus
Q43.6	Congenital fistula of rectum and anus
Q43.7	Persistent cloaca
Q43.8	Other specified congenital malformations of intestine
Q43.9	Congenital malformation of intestine, unspecified
Q44.0	Agenesis, aplasia and hypoplasia of gallbladder
Q44.1	Other congenital malformations of gallbladder
Q44.4	Choledochal cyst
Q44.5	Other congenital malformations of bile ducts
Q44.6	Cystic disease of liver
Q44.70	Other congenital malformation of liver, unspecified
Q44.71	Alagille syndrome
Q44.79	Other congenital malformations of liver
Q45.0	Agenesis, aplasia and hypoplasia of pancreas
Q45.1	Annular pancreas
Q45.2	Congenital pancreatic cyst
Q45.3	Other congenital malformations of pancreas and pancreatic duct

Q45.8	Other specified congenital malformations of digestive system
Q45.9	Congenital malformation of digestive system, unspecified
Q51.0	Agenesis And Aplasia Of Uterus
Q51.10	Doubling of uterus with doubling of cervix and vagina without obstruction
Q51.11	Doubling of uterus with doubling of cervix and vagina with obstruction
Q51.20	Other doubling of uterus, unspecified
Q51.21	Other complete doubling of uterus
Q51.22	Other partial doubling of uterus
Q51.28	Other doubling of uterus, other specified
Q51.3	Bicornate Uterus
Q51.4	Unicornate Uterus
Q51.5	Agenesis and aplasia of cervix
Q51.6	Embryonic cyst of cervix
Q51.7	Congenital fistulae between uterus and digestive and urinary tracts
Q51.810	Arcuate Uterus
Q51.811	Hypoplasia Of Uterus
Q51.818	Other Congenital Malformations Of Uterus
Q51.820	Cervical duplication
Q51.821	Hypoplasia of cervix
Q51.828	Other congenital malformations of cervix
Q51.9	Congenital malformation of uterus and cervix, unspecified
Q52.120	Longitudinal vaginal septum, nonobstructing
Q52.121	Longitudinal vaginal septum, obstructing, right side
Q52.122	Longitudinal vaginal septum, obstructing, left side
Q52.123	Longitudinal vaginal septum, microperforate, right side
Q52.124	Longitudinal vaginal septum, microperforate, left side
Q52.129	Other and unspecified longitudinal vaginal septum
Q60.0	Renal agenesis, unilateral
Q60.1	Renal agenesis, bilateral
Q60.2	Renal agenesis, unspecified
Q60.3	Renal hypoplasia, unilateral
Q60.4	Renal hypoplasia, bilateral
Q60.5	Renal hypoplasia, unspecified
Q60.6	Potter's syndrome
Q61.00	Congenital renal cyst, unspecified
Q61.01	Congenital single renal cyst
Q61.02	Congenital multiple renal cysts
Q61.11	Cystic dilatation of collecting ducts
Q61.19	Other polycystic kidney, infantile type
Q61.2	Polycystic kidney, adult type
Q61.3	Polycystic kidney, unspecified
Q61.4	Renal dysplasia
Q61.5	Medullary cystic kidney

Q61.8	Other cystic kidney diseases
Q61.9	Cystic kidney disease, unspecified
Q62.0	Congenital hydronephrosis
Q62.10	Congenital occlusion of ureter, unspecified
Q62.11	Congenital occlusion of ureteropelvic junction
Q62.12	Congenital occlusion of ureterovesical orifice
Q62.2	Congenital megaureter
Q62.31	Congenital ureterocele, orthotopic
Q62.32	Cecoureterocele
Q62.39	Other obstructive defects of renal pelvis and ureter
Q62.4	Agenesis of ureter
Q62.5	Duplication of ureter
Q62.60	Malposition of ureter, unspecified
Q62.61	Deviation of ureter
Q62.62	Displacement of ureter
Q62.63	Anomalous implantation of ureter
Q62.69	Other malposition of ureter
Q62.7	Congenital vesico-uretero-renal reflux
Q62.8	Other congenital malformations of ureter
Q63.0	Accessory kidney
Q63.1	Lobulated, fused and horseshoe kidney
Q63.2	Ectopic kidney
Q63.3	Hyperplastic and giant kidney
Q63.8	Other specified congenital malformations of kidney
Q63.9	Congenital malformation of kidney, unspecified
Q64.0	Epispadias
Q64.10	Exstrophy of urinary bladder, unspecified
Q64.11	Supravesical fissure of urinary bladder
Q64.12	Cloacal exstrophy of urinary bladder
Q64.19	Other exstrophy of urinary bladder
Q64.2	Congenital posterior urethral valves
Q64.31	Congenital bladder neck obstruction
Q64.32	Congenital stricture of urethra
Q64.33	Congenital stricture of urinary meatus
Q64.39	Other atresia and stenosis of urethra and bladder neck
Q64.4	Malformation of urachus
Q64.5	Congenital absence of bladder and urethra
Q64.6	Congenital diverticulum of bladder
Q64.70	Unspecified congenital malformation of bladder and urethra
Q64.71	Congenital prolapse of urethra
Q64.72	Congenital prolapse of urinary meatus
Q64.73	Congenital urethrorectal fistula
Q64.74	Double urethra

Q64.75	Double urinary meatus
Q64.79	Other congenital malformations of bladder and urethra
Q64.8	Other specified congenital malformations of urinary system
Q64.9	Congenital malformation of urinary system, unspecified
Q65.00	Congenital dislocation of unspecified hip, unilateral
Q65.01	Congenital dislocation of right hip, unilateral
Q65.02	Congenital dislocation of left hip, unilateral
Q65.1	Congenital dislocation of hip, bilateral
Q65.2	Congenital dislocation of hip, unspecified
Q65.30	Congenital partial dislocation of unspecified hip, unilateral
Q65.31	Congenital partial dislocation of right hip, unilateral
Q65.32	Congenital partial dislocation of left hip, unilateral
Q65.4	Congenital partial dislocation of hip, bilateral
Q65.5	Congenital partial dislocation of hip, unspecified
Q65.6	Congenital unstable hip
Q65.89	Other specified congenital deformities of hip
Q65.9	Congenital deformity of hip, unspecified
Q79.2	Exomphalos
Q79.3	Gastroschisis
Q79.4	Prune belly syndrome
Q79.51	Congenital hernia of bladder
Q79.59	Other congenital malformations of abdominal wall
Q85.00	Neurofibromatosis, unspecified
Q85.1	Tuberous sclerosis
Q85.81	PTEN tumor syndrome
Q85.82	Other Cowden syndrome
Q85.83 Q85.89	Von Hippel-Lindau syndrome Other phakomatoses, not elsewhere classified
Q85.9	Phakomatosis, unspecified
Q87.3	Congenital malformation syndromes involving early overgrowth
Q89.01	Asplenia (congenital)
Q89.09	Congenital malformations of spleen
Q89.1	Congenital malformations of adrenal gland
R10.0	Acute abdomen
R10.10	Upper abdominal pain, unspecified
R10.11	Right upper quadrant pain
R10.12	Left upper quadrant pain
R10.13	Epigastric pain
R10.2	Pelvic and perineal pain
R10.30	Lower abdominal pain, unspecified
R10.31	Right lower quadrant pain
R10.32	Left lower quadrant pain
R10.33	Periumbilical pain
R10.811	Right upper quadrant abdominal tenderness

R10.812	Left upper quadrant abdominal tenderness
R10.813	Right lower quadrant abdominal tenderness
R10.814	Left lower quadrant abdominal tenderness
R10.815	Periumbilic abdominal tenderness
R10.816	Epigastric abdominal tenderness
R10.817	Generalized abdominal tenderness
R10.819	Abdominal tenderness, unspecified site
R10.821	Right upper quadrant rebound abdominal tenderness
R10.822	Left upper quadrant rebound abdominal tenderness
R10.823	Right lower quadrant rebound abdominal tenderness
R10.824	Left lower quadrant rebound abdominal tenderness
R10.825	Periumbilic rebound abdominal tenderness
R10.826	Epigastric rebound abdominal tenderness
R10.827	Generalized rebound abdominal tenderness
R10.829	Rebound abdominal tenderness, unspecified site
R10.84	Generalized abdominal pain
R10.9	Unspecified abdominal pain
R11.0	Nausea
R11.10	Vomiting, unspecified
R11.11	Vomiting without nausea
R11.12	Projectile vomiting
R11.15	Cyclical vomiting syndrome unrelated to migraine
R11.2	Nausea with vomiting, unspecified
R16.0	Hepatomegaly, not elsewhere classified
R16.1	Splenomegaly, not elsewhere classified
R16.2	Hepatomegaly with splenomegaly, not elsewhere classified
R17	Unspecified jaundice
R18.0	Malignant ascites
R18.8	Other ascites
R19.00	Intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump, unspecified site
R19.01	Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump
R19.02	Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump
R19.03	Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump
R19.04	Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump
R19.05	Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump
R19.06	Epigastric swelling, mass or lump
R19.07	Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump
R19.09	Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump
R19.4	Change in bowel habit
R19.7	Diarrhea, unspecified
R19.8	Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen
R31.0	Gross hematuria
R31.1	Benign essential microscopic hematuria

R31.2	Other microscopic hematuria
R31.21	Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria
R31.29	Other microscopic hematuria
R31.9	Hematuria, unspecified
R39.82	Chronic bladder pain
R59.0	Localized enlarged lymph nodes
R59.1	Generalized enlarged lymph nodes
R59.9	Enlarged lymph nodes, unspecified
R74.01	Elevation of levels of liver transaminase levels
R74.02	Elevation of levels of lactic acid dehydrogenase [LDH]
R74.8	Abnormal levels of other serum enzymes
R74.9	Abnormal serum enzyme level, unspecified
R79.89	Other specified abnormal findings of blood chemistry
R93.2	Abnormal findings on diagnostic imaging of liver and biliary tract
R93.3	Abnormal findings on diagnostic imaging of other parts of digestive tract
R93.41	Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnostic imaging of of renal pelvis, ureter, or bladder
R93.421	Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnositic imaging of right kidney
R93.422	Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnositic imaging of left kidney
R93.429	Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnositic imaging of unspecified kidney
R93.49	Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnositic imaging of other urinary organs
R93.5	Abnormal findings on diagnostic imaging of other abdominal regions, including retroperitoneum
R94.4	Abnormal results of kidney function studies
R94.5	Abnormal results of liver function studies
R97.20	Elevated prostate specific antigen [PSA]
R97.21	Rising PSA following treatment for malignant neoplasm of prostate
S21.201A	Unspecified open wound of right back wall of thorax without penetration into thoracic cavity, initial encounter
S21.201D	Unspecified open wound of right back wall of thorax without penetration into thoracic cavity, subsequent encounter
S21.201S	Unspecified open wound of right back wall of thorax without penetration into thoracic cavity, sequela
S21.202A	Unspecified open wound of left back wall of thorax without penetration into thoracic cavity, initial encounter
S21.202D	Unspecified open wound of left back wall of thorax without penetration into thoracic cavity, subsequent encounter
S21.202S	Unspecified open wound of left back wall of thorax without penetration into thoracic cavity, sequela
S21.209A	Unspecified open wound of unspecified back wall of thorax without penetration into thoracic cavity, initial encounter
S21.209D	Unspecified open wound of unspecified back wall of thorax without penetration into thoracic cavity, subsequent encounter
S21.209S	Unspecified open wound of unspecified back wall of thorax without penetration into thoracic cavity, sequela
S21.211A	Laceration without foreign body of right back wall of thorax without penetration into thoracic cavity, initial encounter
S21.211D	Laceration without foreign body of right back wall of thorax without penetration into thoracic cavity, subsequent encounter

S21.211S	Laceration without foreign body of right back wall of thorax without penetration into thoracic cavity, sequela
S21.212A	Laceration without foreign body of left back wall of thorax without penetration into thoracic cavity, initial encounter
S21.212D	Laceration without foreign body of left back wall of thorax without penetration into thoracic cavity, subsequent encounter
S21.212S	Laceration without foreign body of left back wall of thorax without penetration into thoracic cavity, sequela
S21.219A	Laceration without foreign body of unspecified back wall of thorax without penetration into thoracic cavity, initial encounter
S21.219D	Laceration without foreign body of unspecified back wall of thorax without penetration into thoracic cavity, subsequent encounter
S21.219S	Laceration without foreign body of unspecified back wall of thorax without penetration into thoracic cavity, sequela
S21.231A	Puncture wound without foreign body of right back wall of thorax without penetration into thoracic cavity, initial encounter
S21.231D	Puncture wound without foreign body of right back wall of thorax without penetration into thoracic cavity, subsequent encounter
S21.231S	Puncture wound without foreign body of right back wall of thorax without penetration into thoracic cavity, sequela
S21.232A	Puncture wound without foreign body of left back wall of thorax without penetration into thoracic cavity, initial encounter
S21.232D	Puncture wound without foreign body of left back wall of thorax without penetration into thoracic cavity, subsequent encounter
S21.232S	Puncture wound without foreign body of left back wall of thorax without penetration into thoracic cavity, sequela
S21.239A	Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified back wall of thorax without penetration into thoracic cavity, initial encounter
S21.239D	Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified back wall of thorax without penetration into thoracic cavity, subsequent encounter
S21.239S	Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified back wall of thorax without penetration into thoracic cavity, sequela
S21.251A	Open bite of right back wall of thorax without penetration into thoracic cavity, initial encounter
S21.251D	Open bite of right back wall of thorax without penetration into thoracic cavity, subsequent encounter
S21.251S	Open bite of right back wall of thorax without penetration into thoracic cavity, sequela
S21.252A	Open bite of left back wall of thorax without penetration into thoracic cavity, initial encounter
S21.252D	Open bite of left back wall of thorax without penetration into thoracic cavity, subsequent encounter
S21.252S	Open bite of left back wall of thorax without penetration into thoracic cavity, sequela
S21.259A	Open bite of unspecified back wall of thorax without penetration into thoracic cavity, initial encounter
S21.259D	Open bite of unspecified back wall of thorax without penetration into thoracic cavity, subsequent encounter
S21.259S	Open bite of unspecified back wall of thorax without penetration into thoracic cavity, sequela
S29.022A	Laceration of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, initial encounter
S29.022D	Laceration of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, subsequent encounter
S29.022S	Laceration of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, sequela
S31.000A	Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis without penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter

S31.000D	Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis without penetration into retroperitoneum,
331.000D	subsequent encounter
S31.000S	Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis without penetration into retroperitoneum,
	sequela
S31.001A	Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum,
	initial encounter
S31.001D	Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum,
004 0040	subsequent encounter
S31.001S	Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela
S31.010A	Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis without penetration into
031.0107	retroperitoneum, initial encounter
S31.010D	Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis without penetration into
	retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter
S31.010S	Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis without penetration into
	retroperitoneum, sequela
S31.011A	Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into
004.0445	retroperitoneum, initial encounter
S31.011D	Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into
S31.011S	retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into
331.0113	retroperitoneum, sequela
S31.020A	Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis without penetration into
001102071	retroperitoneum, initial encounter
S31.020D	Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis without penetration into
	retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter
S31.020S	Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis without penetration into
	retroperitoneum, sequela
S31.021A	Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum,
S31.021D	initial encounter  Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum,
331.0210	subsequent encounter
S31.021S	Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum,
	sequela
S31.030A	Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis without penetration into
	retroperitoneum, initial encounter
S31.030D	Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis without penetration into
	retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter
S31.030S	Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis without penetration into
S31.031A	retroperitoneum, sequela  Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into
331.031A	retroperitoneum, initial encounter
S31.031D	Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into
001.0012	retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter
S31.031S	Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into
	retroperitoneum, sequela
S31.040A	Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis without penetration into
001 5 15 5	retroperitoneum, initial encounter
S31.040D	Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis without penetration into
S21 040S	retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and polyic without penetration into
S31.040S	Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis without penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela
S31.041A	Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into
301.0417	retroperitoneum, initial encounter
t	,

S31.041D	Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into
004.0440	retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter
S31.041S	Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela
S31.050A	Open bite of lower back and pelvis without penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter
S31.050D	Open bite of lower back and pelvis without penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter
S31.050S	Open bite of lower back and pelvis without penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela
S31.051A	Open bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter
S31.051D	Open bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter
S31.051S	Open bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela
S31.102A	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, epigastric region without penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.102D	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, epigastric region without penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.102S	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, epigastric region without penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.105A	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, periumbilic region without penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.105D	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, periumbilic region without penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.105S	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, periumbilic region without penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.112A	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region without penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.112D	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region without penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.112S	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region without penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.115A	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region without penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.115D	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region without penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.115S	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region without penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.122A	Laceration of abdominal wall with foreign body, epigastric region without penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.122D	Laceration of abdominal wall with foreign body, epigastric region without penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.122S	Laceration of abdominal wall with foreign body, epigastric region without penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.125A	Laceration of abdominal wall with foreign body, periumbilic region without penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.125D	Laceration of abdominal wall with foreign body, periumbilic region without penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.125S	Laceration of abdominal wall with foreign body, periumbilic region without penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.132A	Puncture wound of abdominal wall without foreign body, epigastric region without penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.132D	Puncture wound of abdominal wall without foreign body, epigastric region without penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter

S31.132S	Puncture wound of abdominal wall without foreign body, epigastric region without
S31.135A	penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela  Puncture wound of abdominal wall without foreign body, periumbilic region without
331.133A	penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.135D	Puncture wound of abdominal wall without foreign body, periumbilic region without
	penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.135S	Puncture wound of abdominal wall without foreign body, periumbilic region without
	penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.142A	Puncture wound of abdominal wall with foreign body, epigastric region without penetration
	into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.142D	Puncture wound of abdominal wall with foreign body, epigastric region without penetration
S31.142S	into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter  Puncture wound of abdominal wall with foreign body, epigastric region without penetration
331.1423	into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.145A	Puncture wound of abdominal wall with foreign body, periumbilic region without penetration
301.110/1	into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.145D	Puncture wound of abdominal wall with foreign body, periumbilic region without penetration
	into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.145S	Puncture wound of abdominal wall with foreign body, periumbilic region without penetration
	into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.152A	Open bite of abdominal wall, epigastric region without penetration into peritoneal cavity,
004.4500	initial encounter
S31.152D	Open bite of abdominal wall, epigastric region without penetration into peritoneal cavity,
S31.152S	subsequent encounter  Open bite of abdominal wall, epigastric region without penetration into peritoneal cavity,
331.1323	sequela
S31.155A	Open bite of abdominal wall, periumbilic region without penetration into peritoneal cavity,
	initial encounter
S31.155D	Open bite of abdominal wall, periumbilic region without penetration into peritoneal cavity,
	subsequent encounter
S31.155S	Open bite of abdominal wall, periumbilic region without penetration into peritoneal cavity,
004.0004	sequela
S31.600A	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into
S31.600D	peritoneal cavity, initial encounter  Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into
031.000D	peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.600S	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.601A	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.601D	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into
004.0040	peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.601S	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into
S31.602A	peritoneal cavity, sequela Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into
331.002A	peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.602D	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.602S	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.603A	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into
004.0005	peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.603D	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter

S31.603S	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.604A	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.604D	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.604S	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.605A	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.605D	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.605S	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.609A	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.609D	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.609S	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.610A	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.610D	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.610S	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.611A	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.611D	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.611S	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.612A	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.612D	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.612S	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.613A	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.613D	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.613S	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.614A	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.614D	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.614S	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.615A	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.615D	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
_	

S31.615S	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.619A	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.619D	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.619S	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.620A	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.620D	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.620S	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.621A	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.621D	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.621S	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.622A	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.622D	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.622S	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.623A	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.623D	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.623S	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.624A	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.624D	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.624S	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.625A	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.625D	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.625S	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.629A	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.629D	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.629S	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.630A	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.630D	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter

S31.630S	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with
	penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.631A	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.631D	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.631S	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.632A	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.632D	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.632S	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.633A	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.633D	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.633S	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.634A	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.634D	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.634S	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.635A	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.635D	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.635S	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.639A	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.639D	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.639S	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.640A	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.640D	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.640S	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.641A	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.641D	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.641S	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.642A	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.642D	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
	The result of the same state o

S31.642S	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.643A	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.643D	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.643S	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.644A	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.644D	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.644S	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.644S	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.645A	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.645A	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.645D	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.645D	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.645S	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.649A	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.649D	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.649S	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.650A	Open bite of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.650D	Open bite of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.650S	Open bite of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, seguela
S31.651A	Open bite of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.651D	Open bite of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.651S	Open bite of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.652A	Open bite of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.652D	Open bite of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.652S	Open bite of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.653A	Open bite of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.653D	Open bite of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·

S31.653S	Open bite of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity,
S31.654A	Sequela  Open bite of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.654D	Open bite of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.654S	Open bite of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.655A	Open bite of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.655D	Open bite of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.655S	Open bite of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.659A	Open bite of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.659D	Open bite of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.659S	Open bite of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.832A	Laceration with foreign body of anus, initial encounter
S31.834A	Puncture wound with foreign body of anus, initial encounter
S31.834D	Puncture wound with foreign body of anus, subsequent encounter
S31.834S	Puncture wound with foreign body of anus, sequela
S36.00xA	Unspecified injury of spleen, initial encounter
S36.00xD	Unspecified injury of spleen, subsequent encounter
S36.00xS	Unspecified injury of spleen, sequela
S36.020A	Minor contusion of spleen, initial encounter
S36.020D	Minor contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter
S36.020S	Minor contusion of spleen, sequela
S36.021A	Major contusion of spleen, initial encounter
S36.021D	Major contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter
S36.021S	Major contusion of spleen, sequela
S36.029A	Unspecified contusion of spleen, initial encounter
S36.029D	Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter
S36.029S	Unspecified contusion of spleen, sequela
S36.030A	Superficial (capsular) laceration of spleen, initial encounter
S36.030D	Superficial (capsular) laceration of spleen, subsequent encounter
S36.030S	Superficial (capsular) laceration of spleen, sequela
S36.031A	Moderate laceration of spleen, initial encounter
S36.031D	Moderate laceration of spleen, subsequent encounter
S36.031S	Moderate laceration of spleen, sequela
S36.032A	Major laceration of spleen, initial encounter
S36.032D	Major laceration of spleen, subsequent encounter
S36.032S	Major laceration of spleen, sequela
S36.039A	Unspecified laceration of spleen, initial encounter
S36.039D	Unspecified laceration of spleen, subsequent encounter

000 0000	11
S36.039S	Unspecified laceration of spleen, sequela
S36.09xA	Other injury of spleen, initial encounter
S36.09xD	Other injury of spleen, subsequent encounter
\$36.09x\$	Other injury of spleen, sequela
S36.112A	Contusion of liver, initial encounter
S36.112D	Contusion of liver, subsequent encounter
S36.112S	Contusion of liver, sequela
S36.113A	Laceration of liver, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S36.113D	Laceration of liver, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S36.113S	Laceration of liver, unspecified degree, sequela
S36.114A	Minor laceration of liver, initial encounter
S36.114D	Minor laceration of liver, subsequent encounter
S36.114S	Minor laceration of liver, sequela
S36.115A	Moderate laceration of liver, initial encounter
S36.115D	Moderate laceration of liver, subsequent encounter
S36.115S	Moderate laceration of liver, sequela
S36.116A	Major laceration of liver, initial encounter
S36.116D	Major laceration of liver, subsequent encounter
S36.116S	Major laceration of liver, sequela
S36.118A	Other injury of liver, initial encounter
S36.118D	Other injury of liver, subsequent encounter
S36.118S	Other injury of liver, sequela
S36.119A	Unspecified injury of liver, initial encounter
S36.119D	Unspecified injury of liver, subsequent encounter
S36.119S	Unspecified injury of liver, sequela
S36.122A	Contusion of gallbladder, initial encounter
S36.122D	Contusion of gallbladder, subsequent encounter
S36.122S	Contusion of gallbladder, sequela
S36.123A	Laceration of gallbladder, initial encounter
S36.123D	Laceration of gallbladder, subsequent encounter
S36.123S	Laceration of gallbladder, sequela
S36.128A	Other injury of gallbladder, initial encounter
S36.128D	Other injury of gallbladder, subsequent encounter
S36.128S	Other injury of gallbladder, sequela
S36.129A	Unspecified injury of gallbladder, initial encounter
S36.129D	Unspecified injury of gallbladder, subsequent encounter
S36.129S	Unspecified injury of gallbladder, sequela
S36.13xA	Injury of bile duct, initial encounter
S36.13xD	Injury of bile duct, subsequent encounter
S36.13xS	Injury of bile duct, sequela
S36.200A	Unspecified injury of head of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.200D	Unspecified injury of head of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.200S	Unspecified injury of head of pancreas, sequela

S36.201A	Unspecified injury of body of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.201D	Unspecified injury of body of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.201S	Unspecified injury of body of pancreas, sequela
S36.202A	Unspecified injury of tail of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.202D	Unspecified injury of tail of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.202S	Unspecified injury of tail of pancreas, sequela
S36.209A	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.209D	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.209S	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of pancreas, sequela
S36.220A	Contusion of head of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.220D	Contusion of head of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.220S	Contusion of head of pancreas, sequela
S36.221A	Contusion of body of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.221D	Contusion of body of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.221S	Contusion of body of pancreas, sequela
S36.222A	Contusion of tail of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.222D	Contusion of tail of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.222S	Contusion of tail of pancreas, sequela
S36.229A	Contusion of unspecified part of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.229D	Contusion of unspecified part of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.229S	Contusion of unspecified part of pancreas, sequela
S36.230A	Laceration of head of pancreas, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S36.230D	Laceration of head of pancreas, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S36.230S	Laceration of head of pancreas, unspecified degree, sequela
S36.231A	Laceration of body of pancreas, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S36.231D	Laceration of body of pancreas, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S36.231S	Laceration of body of pancreas, unspecified degree, sequela
S36.232A	Laceration of tail of pancreas, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S36.232D	Laceration of tail of pancreas, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S36.232S	Laceration of tail of pancreas, unspecified degree, sequela
S36.239A	Laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S36.239D	Laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S36.239S	Laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, unspecified degree, sequela
S36.240A	Minor laceration of head of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.240D	Minor laceration of head of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.240S	Minor laceration of head of pancreas, sequela
S36.241A	Minor laceration of body of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.241D	Minor laceration of body of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.241S	Minor laceration of body of pancreas, sequela
S36.242A	Minor laceration of tail of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.242D	Minor laceration of tail of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.242S	Minor laceration of tail of pancreas, sequela
S36.249A	Minor laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, initial encounter
I	

S36.249D	Minor laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.249S	Minor laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, sequela
S36.250A	Moderate laceration of head of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.250D	Moderate laceration of head of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.250S	Moderate laceration of head of pancreas, sequela
S36.251A	Moderate laceration of body of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.251D	Moderate laceration of body of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.251S	Moderate laceration of body of pancreas, sequela
S36.252A	Moderate laceration of tail of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.252D	Moderate laceration of tail of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.252S	Moderate laceration of tail of pancreas, sequela
S36.259A	Moderate laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.259D	Moderate laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.259S	Moderate laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, sequela
S36.260A	Major laceration of head of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.260D	Major laceration of head of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.260S	Major laceration of head of pancreas, sequela
S36.261A	Major laceration of body of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.261D	Major laceration of body of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.261S	Major laceration of body of pancreas, sequela
S36.262A	Major laceration of tail of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.262D	Major laceration of tail of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.262S	Major laceration of tail of pancreas, sequela
S36.269A	Major laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.269D	Major laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.269S	Major laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, sequela
S36.290A	Other injury of head of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.290D	Other injury of head of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.290S	Other injury of head of pancreas, sequela
S36.291A	Other injury of body of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.291D	Other injury of body of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.291S	Other injury of body of pancreas, sequela
S36.292A	Other injury of tail of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.292D	Other injury of tail of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.292S	Other injury of tail of pancreas, sequela
S36.299A	Other injury of unspecified part of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.299D	Other injury of unspecified part of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.299S	Other injury of unspecified part of pancreas, sequela
S36.30xA	Unspecified injury of stomach, initial encounter
S36.30xD	Unspecified injury of stomach, subsequent encounter
S36.30xS	Unspecified injury of stomach, sequela
S36.32xA	Contusion of stomach, initial encounter
S36.32xD	Contusion of stomach, subsequent encounter
·	

S36.32xS	Contusion of stomach, sequela
S36.33xA	Laceration of stomach, initial encounter
S36.33xD	Laceration of stomach, subsequent encounter
S36.33xS	Laceration of stomach, sequela
S36.39xA	Other injury of stomach, initial encounter
S36.39xD	Other injury of stomach, subsequent encounter
S36.39xS	Other injury of stomach, sequela
S36.400A	Unspecified injury of duodenum, initial encounter
S36.400D	Unspecified injury of duodenum, subsequent encounter
S36.400S	Unspecified injury of duodenum, sequela
S36.408A	Unspecified injury of other part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.408D	Unspecified injury of other part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.408S	Unspecified injury of other part of small intestine, sequela
S36.409A	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.409D	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.409S	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of small intestine, sequela
S36.410A	Primary blast injury of duodenum, initial encounter
S36.410D	Primary blast injury of duodenum, subsequent encounter
S36.410S	Primary blast injury of duodenum, sequela
S36.418A	Primary blast injury of other part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.418D	Primary blast injury of other part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.418S	Primary blast injury of other part of small intestine, sequela
S36.419A	Primary blast injury of unspecified part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.419D	Primary blast injury of unspecified part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.419S	Primary blast injury of unspecified part of small intestine, sequela
S36.420A	Contusion of duodenum, initial encounter
S36.420D	Contusion of duodenum, subsequent encounter
S36.420S	Contusion of duodenum, sequela
S36.428A	Contusion of other part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.428D	Contusion of other part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.428S	Contusion of other part of small intestine, sequela
S36.429A	Contusion of unspecified part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.429D	Contusion of unspecified part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.429S	Contusion of unspecified part of small intestine, sequela
S36.430A	Laceration of duodenum, initial encounter
S36.430D	Laceration of duodenum, subsequent encounter
S36.430S	Laceration of duodenum, sequela
S36.438A	Laceration of other part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.438D	Laceration of other part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.438S	Laceration of other part of small intestine, sequela
S36.439A	Laceration of unspecified part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.439D	Laceration of unspecified part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.439S	Laceration of unspecified part of small intestine, sequela

S36.490A	Other injury of duodenum, initial encounter
S36.490D	Other injury of duodenum, subsequent encounter
S36.490S	Other injury of duodenum, sequela
S36.498A	Other injury of other part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.498D	Other injury of other part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.498S	Other injury of other part of small intestine, sequela
S36.499A	Other injury of unspecified part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.499D	Other injury of unspecified part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.499S	Other injury of unspecified part of small intestine, sequela
S36.500A	Unspecified injury of ascending [right] colon, initial encounter
S36.500D	Unspecified injury of ascending [right] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.500S	Unspecified injury of ascending [right] colon, sequela
S36.501A	Unspecified injury of transverse colon, initial encounter
S36.501D	Unspecified injury of transverse colon, subsequent encounter
S36.501S	Unspecified injury of transverse colon, sequela
S36.502A	Unspecified injury of descending [left] colon, initial encounter
S36.502D	Unspecified injury of descending [left] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.502S	Unspecified injury of descending [left] colon, sequela
S36.503A	Unspecified injury of sigmoid colon, initial encounter
S36.503D	Unspecified injury of sigmoid colon, subsequent encounter
S36.503S	Unspecified injury of sigmoid colon, sequela
S36.508A	Unspecified injury of other part of colon, initial encounter
S36.508D	Unspecified injury of other part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.508S	Unspecified injury of other part of colon, sequela
S36.509A	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of colon, initial encounter
S36.509D	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.509S	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of colon, sequela
S36.510A	Primary blast injury of ascending [right] colon, initial encounter
S36.510D	Primary blast injury of ascending [right] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.510S	Primary blast injury of ascending [right] colon, sequela
S36.511A	Primary blast injury of transverse colon, initial encounter
S36.511D	Primary blast injury of transverse colon, subsequent encounter
S36.511S	Primary blast injury of transverse colon, sequela
S36.512A	Primary blast injury of descending [left] colon, initial encounter
S36.512D	Primary blast injury of descending [left] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.512S	Primary blast injury of descending [left] colon, sequela
S36.513A	Primary blast injury of sigmoid colon, initial encounter
S36.513D	Primary blast injury of sigmoid colon, subsequent encounter
S36.513S	Primary blast injury of sigmoid colon, sequela
S36.518A	Primary blast injury of other part of colon, initial encounter
S36.518D	Primary blast injury of other part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.518S	Primary blast injury of other part of colon, sequela
S36.519A	Primary blast injury of unspecified part of colon, initial encounter

S36.519D	Primary blast injury of unspecified part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.519S	Primary blast injury of unspecified part of colon, sequela
S36.520A	Contusion of ascending [right] colon, initial encounter
S36.520D	Contusion of ascending [right] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.520S	Contusion of ascending [right] colon, sequela
S36.521A	Contusion of transverse colon, initial encounter
S36.521D	Contusion of transverse colon, subsequent encounter
S36.521S	Contusion of transverse colon, sequela
S36.522A	Contusion of descending [left] colon, initial encounter
S36.522D	Contusion of descending [left] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.522S	Contusion of descending [left] colon, sequela
S36.523A	Contusion of sigmoid colon, initial encounter
S36.523D	Contusion of sigmoid colon, subsequent encounter
S36.523S	Contusion of sigmoid colon, sequela
S36.528A	Contusion of other part of colon, initial encounter
S36.528D	Contusion of other part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.528S	Contusion of other part of colon, sequela
S36.529A	Contusion of unspecified part of colon, initial encounter
S36.529D	Contusion of unspecified part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.529S	Contusion of unspecified part of colon, sequela
S36.530A	Laceration of ascending [right] colon, initial encounter
S36.530D	Laceration of ascending [right] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.530S	Laceration of ascending [right] colon, sequela
S36.531A	Laceration of transverse colon, initial encounter
S36.531D	Laceration of transverse colon, subsequent encounter
S36.531S	Laceration of transverse colon, sequela
S36.532A	Laceration of descending [left] colon, initial encounter
S36.532D	Laceration of descending [left] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.532S	Laceration of descending [left] colon, sequela
S36.533A	Laceration of sigmoid colon, initial encounter
S36.533D	Laceration of sigmoid colon, subsequent encounter
S36.533S	Laceration of sigmoid colon, sequela
S36.538A	Laceration of other part of colon, initial encounter
S36.538D	Laceration of other part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.538S	Laceration of other part of colon, sequela
S36.539A	Laceration of unspecified part of colon, initial encounter
S36.539D	Laceration of unspecified part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.539S	Laceration of unspecified part of colon, sequela
S36.590A	Other injury of ascending [right] colon, initial encounter
S36.590D	Other injury of ascending [right] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.590S	Other injury of ascending [right] colon, sequela
S36.591A	Other injury of transverse colon, initial encounter
S36.591D	Other injury of transverse colon, subsequent encounter

S36.591S	Other injury of transverse colon, sequela
S36.592A	Other injury of descending [left] colon, initial encounter
S36.592D	Other injury of descending [left] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.592S	Other injury of descending [left] colon, sequela
S36.593A	Other injury of sigmoid colon, initial encounter
S36.593D	Other injury of sigmoid colon, subsequent encounter
S36.593S	Other injury of sigmoid colon, sequela
S36.598A	Other injury of other part of colon, initial encounter
S36.598D	Other injury of other part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.598S	Other injury of other part of colon, sequela
S36.599A	Other injury of unspecified part of colon, initial encounter
S36.599D	Other injury of unspecified part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.599S	Other injury of unspecified part of colon, sequela
S36.60xA	Unspecified injury of rectum, initial encounter
S36.60xD	Unspecified injury of rectum, subsequent encounter
S36.60xS	Unspecified injury of rectum, sequela
S36.61xA	Primary blast injury of rectum, initial encounter
S36.61xD	Primary blast injury of rectum, subsequent encounter
S36.61xS	Primary blast injury of rectum, sequela
S36.62xA	Contusion of rectum, initial encounter
S36.62xD	Contusion of rectum, subsequent encounter
S36.62xS	Contusion of rectum, sequela
S36.63xA	Laceration of rectum, initial encounter
S36.63xD	Laceration of rectum, subsequent encounter
S36.63xS	Laceration of rectum, sequela
S36.69xA	Other injury of rectum, initial encounter
S36.69xD	Other injury of rectum, subsequent encounter
S36.69xS	Other injury of rectum, sequela
S36.81xA	Injury of peritoneum, initial encounter
S36.81xD	Injury of peritoneum, subsequent encounter
S36.81xS	Injury of peritoneum, sequela
S36.892A	Contusion of other intra-abdominal organs, initial encounter
S36.892D	Contusion of other intra-abdominal organs, subsequent encounter
S36.892S	Contusion of other intra-abdominal organs, sequela
S36.893A	Laceration of other intra-abdominal organs, initial encounter
S36.893D	Laceration of other intra-abdominal organs, subsequent encounter
S36.893S	Laceration of other intra-abdominal organs, sequela
S36.898A	Other injury of other intra-abdominal organs, initial encounter
S36.898D	Other injury of other intra-abdominal organs, subsequent encounter
S36.898S	Other injury of other intra-abdominal organs, sequela
S36.899A	Unspecified injury of other intra-abdominal organs, initial encounter
S36.899D	Unspecified injury of other intra-abdominal organs, subsequent encounter
S36.899S	Unspecified injury of other intra-abdominal organs, sequela

S36.90xA	Unspecified injury of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, initial encounter
S36.90xD	Unspecified injury of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, subsequent encounter
S36.90xS	Unspecified injury of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, sequela
S36.92xA	Contusion of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, initial encounter
S36.92xD	Contusion of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, subsequent encounter
S36.92xS	Contusion of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, sequela
S36.93xA	Laceration of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, initial encounter
S36.93xD	Laceration of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, subsequent encounter
S36.93xS	Laceration of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, sequela
S36.99xA	Other injury of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, initial encounter
S36.99xD	Other injury of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, subsequent encounter
S36.99xS	Other injury of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, sequela
S37.001A	Unspecified injury of right kidney, initial encounter
S37.001D	Unspecified injury of right kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.001S	Unspecified injury of right kidney, sequela
S37.002A	Unspecified injury of left kidney, initial encounter
S37.002D	Unspecified injury of left kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.002S	Unspecified injury of left kidney, sequela
S37.009A	Unspecified injury of unspecified kidney, initial encounter
S37.009D	Unspecified injury of unspecified kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.009S	Unspecified injury of unspecified kidney, sequela
S37.011A	Minor contusion of right kidney, initial encounter
S37.011D	Minor contusion of right kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.011S	Minor contusion of right kidney, sequela
S37.012A	Minor contusion of left kidney, initial encounter
S37.012D	Minor contusion of left kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.012S	Minor contusion of left kidney, sequela
S37.019A	Minor contusion of unspecified kidney, initial encounter
S37.019D	Minor contusion of unspecified kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.019S	Minor contusion of unspecified kidney, sequela
S37.021A	Major contusion of right kidney, initial encounter
S37.021D	Major contusion of right kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.021S	Major contusion of right kidney, sequela
S37.022A	Major contusion of left kidney, initial encounter
S37.022D	Major contusion of left kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.022S	Major contusion of left kidney, sequela
S37.029A	Major contusion of unspecified kidney, initial encounter
S37.029D	Major contusion of unspecified kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.029S	Major contusion of unspecified kidney, sequela
S37.031A	Laceration of right kidney, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S37.031D	Laceration of right kidney, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S37.031S	Laceration of right kidney, unspecified degree, sequela
S37.032A	Laceration of left kidney, unspecified degree, initial encounter

S37.032D	Laceration of left kidney, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S37.032S	Laceration of left kidney, unspecified degree, sequela
S37.039A	Laceration of unspecified kidney, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S37.039D	Laceration of unspecified kidney, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S37.039S	Laceration of unspecified kidney, unspecified degree, sequela
S37.041A	Minor laceration of right kidney, initial encounter
S37.041D	Minor laceration of right kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.041S	Minor laceration of right kidney, sequela
S37.042A	Minor laceration of left kidney, initial encounter
S37.042D	Minor laceration of left kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.042S	Minor laceration of left kidney, sequela
S37.049A	Minor laceration of unspecified kidney, initial encounter
S37.049D	Minor laceration of unspecified kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.049S	Minor laceration of unspecified kidney, sequela
S37.051A	Moderate laceration of right kidney, initial encounter
S37.051D	Moderate laceration of right kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.051S	Moderate laceration of right kidney, sequela
S37.052A	Moderate laceration of left kidney, initial encounter
S37.052D	Moderate laceration of left kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.052S	Moderate laceration of left kidney, sequela
S37.059A	Moderate laceration of unspecified kidney, initial encounter
S37.059D	Moderate laceration of unspecified kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.059S	Moderate laceration of unspecified kidney, sequela
S37.061A	Major laceration of right kidney, initial encounter
S37.061D	Major laceration of right kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.061S	Major laceration of right kidney, sequela
S37.062A	Major laceration of left kidney, initial encounter
S37.062D	Major laceration of left kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.062S	Major laceration of left kidney, sequela
S37.069A	Major laceration of unspecified kidney, initial encounter
S37.069D	Major laceration of unspecified kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.069S	Major laceration of unspecified kidney, sequela
S37.091A	Other injury of right kidney, initial encounter
S37.091D	Other injury of right kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.091S	Other injury of right kidney, sequela
S37.092A	Other injury of left kidney, initial encounter
S37.092D	Other injury of left kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.092S	Other injury of left kidney, sequela
S37.099A	Other injury of unspecified kidney, initial encounter
S37.099D	Other injury of unspecified kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.099S	Other injury of unspecified kidney, sequela
S37.10xA	Unspecified injury of ureter, initial encounter
S37.10xD	Unspecified injury of ureter, subsequent encounter
·	

S37.10xS	Unspecified injury of ureter, sequela
S37.12xA	Contusion of ureter, initial encounter
S37.12xD	Contusion of ureter, subsequent encounter
S37.12xS	Contusion of ureter, sequela
S37.13xA	Laceration of ureter, initial encounter
S37.13xD	Laceration of ureter, subsequent encounter
S37.13xS	Laceration of ureter, sequela
S37.19xA	Other injury of ureter, initial encounter
S37.19xD	Other injury of ureter, subsequent encounter
S37.19xS	Other injury of ureter, sequela
S37.20xA	Unspecified injury of bladder, initial encounter
S37.20xD	Unspecified injury of bladder, subsequent encounter
S37.20xS	Unspecified injury of bladder, sequela
S37.22xA	Contusion of bladder, initial encounter
S37.22xD	Contusion of bladder, subsequent encounter
S37.22xS	Contusion of bladder, sequela
S37.23xA	Laceration of bladder, initial encounter
S37.23xD	Laceration of bladder, subsequent encounter
S37.23xS	Laceration of bladder, sequela
S37.29xA	Other injury of bladder, initial encounter
S37.29xD	Other injury of bladder, subsequent encounter
S37.29xS	Other injury of bladder, sequela
S37.30xA	Unspecified injury of urethra, initial encounter
S37.30xD	Unspecified injury of urethra, subsequent encounter
S37.30xS	Unspecified injury of urethra, sequela
S37.32xA	Contusion of urethra, initial encounter
S37.32xD	Contusion of urethra, subsequent encounter
S37.32xS	Contusion of urethra, sequela
S37.33xA	Laceration of urethra, initial encounter
S37.33xD	Laceration of urethra, subsequent encounter
S37.33xS	Laceration of urethra, sequela
S37.39xA	Other injury of urethra, initial encounter
S37.39xD	Other injury of urethra, subsequent encounter
S37.39xS	Other injury of urethra, sequela
S37.401A	Unspecified injury of ovary, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.401D	Unspecified injury of ovary, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.401S	Unspecified injury of ovary, unilateral, sequela
S37.402A	Unspecified injury of ovary, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.402D	Unspecified injury of ovary, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.402S	Unspecified injury of ovary, bilateral, sequela
S37.409A	Unspecified injury of ovary, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.409D	Unspecified injury of ovary, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.409S	Unspecified injury of ovary, unspecified, sequela
	-

S37.421A	Contusion of ovary, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.421D	Contusion of ovary, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.421S	Contusion of ovary, unilateral, sequela
S37.422A	Contusion of ovary, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.422D	Contusion of ovary, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.422S	Contusion of ovary, bilateral, sequela
S37.429A	Contusion of ovary, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.429D	Contusion of ovary, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.429S	Contusion of ovary, unspecified, sequela
S37.431A	Laceration of ovary, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.431D	Laceration of ovary, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.431S	Laceration of ovary, unilateral, sequela
S37.432A	Laceration of ovary, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.432D	Laceration of ovary, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.432S	Laceration of ovary, bilateral, sequela
S37.439A	Laceration of ovary, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.439D	Laceration of ovary, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.439S	Laceration of ovary, unspecified, sequela
S37.491A	Other injury of ovary, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.491D	Other injury of ovary, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.491S	Other injury of ovary, unilateral, sequela
S37.492A	Other injury of ovary, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.492D	Other injury of ovary, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.492S	Other injury of ovary, bilateral, sequela
S37.499A	Other injury of ovary, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.499D	Other injury of ovary, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.499S	Other injury of ovary, unspecified, sequela
S37.501A	Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.501D	Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.501S	Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela
S37.502A	Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.502D	Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.502S	Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela
S37.509A	Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.509D	Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.509S	Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela
S37.511A	Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.511D	Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.511S	Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela
S37.512A	Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.512D	Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.512S	Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela
S37.519A	Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter

S37.519D	Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.519S	Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela
S37.521A	Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.521D	Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.521S	Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela
S37.522A	Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.522D	Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.522S	Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela
S37.529A	Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.529D	Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.529S	Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela
S37.531A	Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.531D	Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.531S	Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela
S37.532A	Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.532D	Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.532S	Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela
S37.539A	Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.539D	Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.539S	Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela
S37.591A	Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.591D	Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.591S	Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela
S37.592A	Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.592D	Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.592S	Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela
S37.599A	Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.599D	Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.599S	Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela
S37.60xA	Unspecified injury of uterus, initial encounter
S37.60xD	Unspecified injury of uterus, subsequent encounter
S37.60xS	Unspecified injury of uterus, sequela
S37.62xA	Contusion of uterus, initial encounter
S37.62xD	Contusion of uterus, subsequent encounter
S37.62xS	Contusion of uterus, sequela
S37.63xA	Laceration of uterus, initial encounter
S37.63xD	Laceration of uterus, subsequent encounter
S37.63xS	Laceration of uterus, sequela
S37.69xA	Other injury of uterus, initial encounter
S37.69xD	Other injury of uterus, subsequent encounter
S37.69xS	Other injury of uterus, sequela
S37.812A	Contusion of adrenal gland, initial encounter
S37.812D	Contusion of adrenal gland, subsequent encounter

S37.812S	Contusion of adrenal gland, sequela
S37.813A	Laceration of adrenal gland, initial encounter
S37.813D	Laceration of adrenal gland, subsequent encounter
S37.813S	Laceration of adrenal gland, sequela
S37.818A	Other injury of adrenal gland, initial encounter
S37.818D	Other injury of adrenal gland, subsequent encounter
S37.818S	Other injury of adrenal gland, sequela
S37.819A	Unspecified injury of adrenal gland, initial encounter
S37.819D	Unspecified injury of adrenal gland, subsequent encounter
S37.819S	Unspecified injury of adrenal gland, sequela
S37.822A	Contusion of prostate, initial encounter
S37.822D	Contusion of prostate, subsequent encounter
S37.822S	Contusion of prostate, sequela
S37.823A	Laceration of prostate, initial encounter
S37.823D	Laceration of prostate, subsequent encounter
S37.823S	Laceration of prostate, sequela
S37.828A	Other injury of prostate, initial encounter
S37.828D	Other injury of prostate, subsequent encounter
S37.828S	Other injury of prostate, sequela
S37.829A	Unspecified injury of prostate, initial encounter
S37.829D	Unspecified injury of prostate, subsequent encounter
S37.829S	Unspecified injury of prostate, sequela
S37.892A	Contusion of other urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.892D	Contusion of other urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.892S	Contusion of other urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
S37.893A	Laceration of other urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.893D	Laceration of other urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.893S	Laceration of other urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
S37.898A	Other injury of other urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.898D	Other injury of other urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.898S	Other injury of other urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
S37.899A	Unspecified injury of other urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.899D	Unspecified injury of other urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.899S	Unspecified injury of other urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
S37.90xA	Unspecified injury of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.90xD	Unspecified injury of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.90xS	Unspecified injury of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
S37.92xA	Contusion of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.92xD	Contusion of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.92xS	Contusion of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
S37.93xA	Laceration of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.93xD	Laceration of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.93xS	Laceration of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
-	

S37.99xA	Other injury of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.99xD	Other injury of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.99xS	Other injury of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
S39.001A	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of abdomen, initial encounter
S39.001D	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of abdomen, subsequent encounter
S39.001S	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of abdomen, sequela
S39.091A	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of abdomen, initial encounter
S39.091D	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of abdomen, subsequent encounter
S39.091S	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of abdomen, sequela
S39.81xA	Other specified injuries of abdomen, initial encounter
S39.91xA	Unspecified injury of abdomen, initial encounter
S39.91xD	Unspecified injury of abdomen, subsequent encounter
S39.91xS	Unspecified injury of abdomen, sequela
T18.2xxA	Foreign body in stomach, initial encounter
T18.2xxD	Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter
T18.2xxS	Foreign body in stomach, sequela
T74.11xA	Adult physical abuse, confirmed, initial encounter
T74.11xD	Adult physical abuse, confirmed, subsequent encounter
T74.11xS	Adult physical abuse, confirmed, sequela
T76.11xA	Adult physical abuse, suspected, initial encounter
T76.11xD	Adult physical abuse, suspected, subsequent encounter
T76.11xS	Adult physical abuse, suspected, sequela
T79.4xxA	Traumatic shock, initial encounter
T79.4xxD	Traumatic shock, subsequent encounter
T79.4xxS	Traumatic shock, sequela
T79.5xxA	Traumatic anuria, initial encounter
T79.5xxD	Traumatic anuria, subsequent encounter
T79.5xxS	Traumatic anuria, sequela
T81.40XA	Infection following a procedure, unspecified, initial encounter
T81.40XD	Infection following a procedure, unspecified, subsequent encounter
T81.40XS	Infection following a procedure, unspecified, sequela
T81.41XA	Infection following a procedure, superficial incisional surgical site, initial encounter
T81.41XD	Infection following a procedure, superficial incisional surgical site, subsequent encounter
T81.41XS	Infection following a procedure, superficial incisional surgical site, sequela
T81.42XA	Infection following a procedure, deep incisional surgical site, initial encounter
T81.42XD	Infection following a procedure, deep incisional surgical site, subsequent encounter
T81.42XS	Infection following a procedure, deep incisional surgical site, sequela
T81.43XA	Infection following a procedure, organ and space surgical site, initial encounter
T81.43XD	Infection following a procedure, organ and space surgical site, subsequent encounter
T81.43XS	Infection following a procedure, organ and space surgical site, sequela
T81.44XA	Sepsis following a procedure, initial encounter
T81.44XD	Sepsis following a procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.44XS	Sepsis following a procedure, sequela
·	

T81.49XA	Infection following a procedure, other surgical site, initial encounter
T81.49XD	Infection following a procedure, other surgical site, subsequent encounter
T81.49XS	Infection following a procedure, other surgical site, sequela
T81.500A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, initial encounter
T81.500D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, subsequent encounter
T81.500S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, sequela
T81.501A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, initial encounter
T81.501D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, subsequent encounter
T81.501S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, sequela
T81.502A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, initial encounter
T81.502D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, subsequent encounter
T81.502S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, sequela
T81.503A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, initial encounter
T81.503D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, subsequent encounter
T81.503S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, sequela
T81.504A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, initial encounter
T81.504D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, subsequent encounter
T81.504S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, sequela
T81.505A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, initial encounter
T81.505D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.505S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, sequela
T81.506A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, initial encounter
T81.506D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.506S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, sequela
T81.507A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, initial encounter
T81.507D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, subsequent encounter
T81.507S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, sequela
T81.508A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, initial encounter

T81.508D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure,
	subsequent encounter
T81.508S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, sequela
T81.509A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, initial encounter
T81.509D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.509S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, sequela
T81.510A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, initial encounter
T81.510D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, subsequent encounter
T81.510S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, sequela
T81.511A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, initial encounter
T81.511D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, subsequent encounter
T81.511S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, sequela
T81.512A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, initial encounter
T81.512D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, subsequent encounter
T81.512S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, sequela
T81.513A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, initial encounter
T81.513D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, subsequent encounter
T81.513S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, sequela
T81.514A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, initial encounter
T81.514D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, subsequent encounter
T81.514S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, sequela
T81.515A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, initial encounter
T81.515D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.515S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, sequela
T81.516A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, initial encounter
T81.516D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.516S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, sequela
T81.517A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, initial encounter

T81.517D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or
	packing, subsequent encounter
T81.517S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, sequela
T81.518A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, initial encounter
T81.518D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.518S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, sequela
T81.519A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, initial encounter
T81.519D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.519S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, sequela
T81.520A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, initial encounter
T81.520D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, subsequent encounter
T81.520S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, sequela
T81.521A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, initial encounter
T81.521D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, subsequent encounter
T81.521S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, sequela
T81.522A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, initial encounter
T81.522D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, subsequent encounter
T81.522S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, sequela
T81.523A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, initial encounter
T81.523D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, subsequent encounter
T81.523S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, sequela
T81.524A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, initial encounter
T81.524D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, subsequent encounter
T81.524S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, sequela
T81.525A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, initial encounter
T81.525D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.525S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, sequela
T81.526A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, initial encounter
T81.526D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, subsequent encounter

T81.526S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or
	other catheterization, sequela
T81.527A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, initial encounter
T81.527D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, subsequent encounter
T81.527S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, sequela
T81.528A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, initial encounter
T81.528D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.528S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, sequela
T81.529A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, initial encounter
T81.529D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.529S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, sequela
T81.530A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, initial encounter
T81.530D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, subsequent encounter
T81.530S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, sequela
T81.531A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, initial encounter
T81.531D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, subsequent encounter
T81.531S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, sequela
T81.532A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, initial encounter
T81.532D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, subsequent encounter
T81.532S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, sequela
T81.533A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, initial encounter
T81.533D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, subsequent encounter
T81.533S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, sequela
T81.534A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, initial encounter
T81.534D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, subsequent encounter
T81.534S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, sequela
T81.535A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, initial encounter
T81.535D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.535S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, sequela

T81.536A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, initial encounter
T81.536D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.536S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, sequela
T81.537A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, initial encounter
T81.537D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, subsequent encounter
T81.537S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, sequela
T81.538A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, initial encounter
T81.538D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.538S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, sequela
T81.539A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, initial encounter
T81.539D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.539S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, sequela
T81.590A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, initial encounter
T81.590D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, subsequent encounter
T81.590S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, sequela
T81.591A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, initial encounter
T81.591D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, subsequent encounter
T81.591S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, sequela
T81.592A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, initial encounter
T81.592D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, subsequent encounter
T81.592S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, sequela
T81.593A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, initial encounter
T81.593D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, subsequent encounter
T81.593S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, sequela
T81.594A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, initial encounter
T81.594D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, subsequent encounter
T81.594S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, sequela

T81.595A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization,
T81.595D	initial encounter  Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.595S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, sequela
T81.596A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, initial encounter
T81.596D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.596S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, sequela
T81.597A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, initial encounter
T81.597D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, subsequent encounter
T81.597S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, sequela
T81.598A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, initial encounter
T81.598D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.598S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, sequela
T81.599A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, initial encounter
T81.599D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.599S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, sequela
T81.9xxA	Unspecified complication of procedure, initial encounter
T81.9xxD	Unspecified complication of procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.9xxS	Unspecified complication of procedure, sequela
T82.310A	Breakdown (mechanical) of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter
T82.310D	Breakdown (mechanical) of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter
T82.310S	Breakdown (mechanical) of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela
T82.311A	Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.311D	Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.311S	Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.312A	Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.312D	Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.312S	Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.318A	Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, initial encounter
T82.318D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter
T82.318S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, sequela
T82.319A	Breakdown (mechanical) of unspecified vascular grafts, initial encounter
T82.319D	Breakdown (mechanical) of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter
T82.319S	Breakdown (mechanical) of unspecified vascular grafts, sequela
T82.320A	Displacement of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter

182.320D Displacement of aontic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela 182.321S Displacement of aontic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela 182.321D Displacement of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter 182.321D Displacement of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter 182.321S Displacement of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela 182.322D Displacement of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter 182.322D Displacement of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter 182.322D Displacement of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela 182.322B Displacement of other vascular grafts, initial encounter 182.328D Displacement of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter 182.328D Displacement of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter 182.329D Displacement of other vascular grafts, sequela 182.329D Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, sepuela 182.330A Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter 182.330S Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela 182.331A Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela 182.331A Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter 182.331B Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter 182.332D Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela 182.3332D Leakage of temoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela 182.3333D Leakage of themoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela 182.3334 Leakage of other vascular grafts, initial encounter 182.3339 Leakage of other vascular grafts, initial encounter 182.3339 Leakage of other vascular grafts, initial encounter 182.3391 Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter 182.3392 Leakage of themoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela 182.3393 Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, sequela 182.3393 Cher mechanical co		
T82.321A Displacement of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.321D Displacement of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela Displacement of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.322A Displacement of femoral arterial graft (bypass), simital encounter T82.322D Displacement of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter Displacement of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.322B Displacement of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.328D Displacement of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.328D Displacement of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.329A Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.329D Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.339D Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, sequela T82.330A Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter T82.330D Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter T82.331D Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter T82.331L Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.331L Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.332D Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.3332D Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.3332D Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.3332D Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.3333D Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.3333D Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.3338D Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.339B Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.339B Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.339C Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter T82.339D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounte	T82.320D	Displacement of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter
T82.321D Displacement of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.322A Displacement of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.322D Displacement of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.322D Displacement of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.322S Displacement of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.328D Displacement of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.328D Displacement of other vascular grafts, sequela T82.328D Displacement of other vascular grafts, sequela T82.329D Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.329D Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.329D Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, sequela T82.330D Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter T82.330D Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter T82.331D Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.331A Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.331S Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.331S Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.332D Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.332D Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.333B Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.338D Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.338D Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.339D Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.339D Leakage of other vascular grafts, sequela T82.339D Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, bypass), sequela T82.339D Leakage of other vascular grafts, sequela T82.339D Conter mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter T82.339D Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter T82.339D Other mechanical compli	T82.320S	Displacement of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela
T82.322A Displacement of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela  T82.322D Displacement of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter  T82.322D Displacement of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela  Displacement of other vascular grafts, initial encounter  T82.328A Displacement of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter  T82.328B Displacement of other vascular grafts, sequela  T82.328B Displacement of other vascular grafts, sequela  T82.329A Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, sequela  T82.329B Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter  T82.329B Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter  T82.329B Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, sequela  T82.330A Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter  T82.330B Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter  T82.330D Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela  T82.331A Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter  T82.331B Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter  T82.331S Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter  T82.332D Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter  T82.332D Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter  T82.333B Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela  Leakage of ther vascular grafts, subsequent encounter  T82.338A Leakage of other vascular grafts, sequela  Leakage of other vascular grafts, sequela  T82.339A Leakage of other vascular grafts, sequela  T82.339B Leakage of other vascular grafts, sequela  T82.339C Leakage of other vascular grafts, sequela  T82.339D Leakage of other vascular grafts, sequela  T82.339D Loakage of other vascular grafts, sequela  T82.339D Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), siti	T82.321A	Displacement of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.322A Displacement of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.322D Displacement of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.322S Displacement of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.328D Displacement of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.328D Displacement of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.329A Displacement of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.329A Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.329A Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.329D Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.330D Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter T82.330D Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter T82.330D Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela T82.331A Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.331D Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.331D Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.332A Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sitial encounter T82.332D Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.333B Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.333B Leakage of ther vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.333B Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.339B Leakage of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.339A Leakage of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.339B Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter T82.339A Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter T82.339B Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter T82.339B Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter T82.339C Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter T82.339D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encou	T82.321D	Displacement of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.322D Displacement of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.322S Displacement of there vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.328D Displacement of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.328D Displacement of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.328D Displacement of other vascular grafts, sequela T82.329A Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.329A Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, sinitial encounter T82.329D Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, sequela T82.330D Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter T82.330D Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter T82.330D Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela T82.331D Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.331D Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.331D Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.331D Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.332D Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.332D Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.332B Leakage of temoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.333B Leakage of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.338D Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.339D Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, initial encounter T82.339D Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter T82.339D Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter T82.339D Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter T82.339D Coher mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter T82.339D Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter T82.339D Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.339D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent	T82.321S	Displacement of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.322S Displacement of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.328A Displacement of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.328D Displacement of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.328D Displacement of other vascular grafts, sequela T82.329D Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.329D Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.329D Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.330D Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter T82.330D Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter T82.330D Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela T82.331D Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.331D Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.331D Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.332A Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.332D Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.332S Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.333A Leakage of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.338D Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.338D Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.339D Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, initial encounter T82.339D Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter T82.339D Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter T82.339D Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter T82.339D Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter T82.339D Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter T82.3391A Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.3391A Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.3392D Other m	T82.322A	Displacement of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.328A Displacement of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.328D Displacement of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.328A Displacement of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.329A Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, sinitial encounter T82.329D Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.329S Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.330A Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter T82.330D Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter T82.330S Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela T82.331A Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.331D Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.331B Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.332A Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.332D Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.332D Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.332A Leakage of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.338A Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.338B Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.339B Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter T82.339C Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter T82.339D Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter T82.339D Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter T82.390D Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter T82.391D Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (palacement), subsequent encounter T82.391D Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.392D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.392D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial gra	T82.322D	Displacement of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.328D Displacement of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.328S Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, initial encounter Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.329D Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, sequela Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, sequela T82.330D Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, sequela T82.330D Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter T82.330D Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter T82.331D Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.331D Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.331D Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.331D Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.332D Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.332D Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.332D Leakage of theroral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.333D Leakage of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.338D Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.338D Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.339D Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter T82.339D Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter T82.339D Charage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter T82.339D Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter T82.339D Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter T82.3391D Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), singualed encounter T82.3391D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.3391D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.3392D Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.3393D Other mechan	T82.322S	Displacement of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.328S Displacement of other vascular grafts, sequela T82.329A Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.329D Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.329S Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.330A Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter T82.330D Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter T82.331C Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela T82.331L Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.331D Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.331S Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.332A Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.332D Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.332B Leakage of there vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.338A Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.338D Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.339A Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter T82.339D Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter T82.339D Cother mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter T82.390A Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter T82.391D Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.391D Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.392D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.392D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.392D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.392D Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.392D Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encount	T82.328A	Displacement of other vascular grafts, initial encounter
T82.329A Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.329B Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.330A Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter T82.330A Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter T82.330B Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter T82.330B Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela T82.331A Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.331D Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.331B Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.332A Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.332B Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.332B Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.338A Leakage of temoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.338B Leakage of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.338B Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.339A Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter T82.339B Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter T82.339D Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter T82.339D Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter T82.339D Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela T82.339D Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.3391A Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.3391A Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.3391A Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.3391A Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.3392A Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.3393B Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent enco	T82.328D	Displacement of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter
T82.329D Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.329S Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, sequela T82.330A Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter T82.330D Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter T82.331S Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.331D Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.331D Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.332D Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.332A Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.332D Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.332D Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.332B Leakage of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.338A Leakage of other vascular grafts, sinitial encounter T82.338D Leakage of other vascular grafts, sequela T82.339D Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter T82.339D Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter T82.339D Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, sequela T82.390A Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter T82.390D Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela T82.391D Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela T82.391D Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.391D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.392A Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.392A Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.392B Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.392B Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.398D Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter	T82.328S	Displacement of other vascular grafts, sequela
T82.329S Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, sequela  T82.330A Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter  T82.330D Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter  T82.330S Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter  T82.331A Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter  T82.331S Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter  T82.331S Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela  T82.332A Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter  T82.332B Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela  T82.333B Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela  T82.338A Leakage of other vascular grafts, initial encounter  T82.338D Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter  T82.338D Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter  T82.339D Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, initial encounter  T82.339D Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter  T82.339D Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter  T82.339D Cher mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter  T82.390D Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela  T82.391D Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter  T82.391D Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter  T82.391D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter  T82.392D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter  T82.392D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter  T82.392D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter  T82.392D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter  T82.392D Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts,	T82.329A	Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, initial encounter
T82.330A Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter T82.330D Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter T82.330S Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela T82.331A Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.331D Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.331S Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.332A Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.332D Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.332D Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.333B Leakage of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.338D Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.338D Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.339A Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter T82.339D Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter T82.339D Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, sequela T82.339O Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter T82.390D Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter T82.391D Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.391D Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.391D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.392A Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.392D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.392D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.392D Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.398D Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.398D Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, s	T82.329D	Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter
T82.330D Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter T82.331A Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.331D Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.331D Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.331S Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.332A Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sinitial encounter T82.332D Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.332B Leakage of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.333A Leakage of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.338D Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.338D Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, initial encounter T82.339A Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter T82.339D Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter T82.339D Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, sequela T82.339A Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter T82.390D Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter T82.391A Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela T82.391A Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.391D Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.391D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.392A Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.392B Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.393B Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter	T82.329S	Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, sequela
T82.330S Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela  T82.331A Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter  T82.331D Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter  T82.331S Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela  T82.332A Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter  T82.332D Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter  T82.332S Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela  T82.338A Leakage of other vascular grafts, initial encounter  T82.338D Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter  T82.338D Leakage of other vascular grafts, sequela  T82.339A Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, initial encounter  T82.339B Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter  T82.339C Under mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter  T82.390D Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter  T82.391A Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela  T82.391B Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter  T82.392A Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela  T82.392A Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter  T82.392B Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter  T82.392B Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter  T82.393B Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter  T82.393B Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, initial encounter  T82.393B Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, initial encounter	T82.330A	Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter
T82.331A Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.331D Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.331S Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.332A Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.332D Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.332S Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.338A Leakage of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.338D Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.338L Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.339A Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, initial encounter T82.339D Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter T82.339C Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter T82.390D Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela T82.391A Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.391D Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.391D Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.391D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.392A Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.392D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.392A Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.393A Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.393A Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.393B Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter	T82.330D	Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter
T82.331D Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.331S Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.332A Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.332D Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.332S Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.338A Leakage of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.338D Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.338S Leakage of other vascular grafts, sequela T82.339A Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, initial encounter T82.339D Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter T82.339S Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, sequela T82.390A Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter T82.390D Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter T82.390D Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela T82.391A Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.391D Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.391S Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.392A Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.392D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.392D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.392D Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.393B Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.398D Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter	T82.330S	Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela
T82.331S Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.332A Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.332D Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.332S Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.338A Leakage of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.338D Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.338S Leakage of other vascular grafts, sequela T82.339A Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, initial encounter T82.339D Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter T82.339S Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, sequela T82.339A Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter T82.390D Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter T82.390S Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela T82.391A Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.391D Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.391S Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.392A Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.392D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.392D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.392S Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.398A Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.398D Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter	T82.331A	Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.332A Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.332D Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.332S Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.338A Leakage of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.338D Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.338S Leakage of other vascular grafts, sequela T82.339A Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, initial encounter T82.339D Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter T82.339S Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, sequela T82.390A Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter T82.390D Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter T82.390S Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela T82.391A Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.391D Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.391S Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.392A Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.392D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.392S Other mechanical complication of other vascular graft (bypass), sequela T82.398A Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.398D Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.398S Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter	T82.331D	Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.332D Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.332S Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.338A Leakage of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.338D Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.338S Leakage of other vascular grafts, sequela T82.339A Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, initial encounter T82.339D Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter T82.339S Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, sequela T82.339O Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter T82.390D Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter T82.390S Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela T82.391A Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.391D Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.391S Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.392A Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.392D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.393S Other mechanical complication of other vascular graft (bypass), sequela T82.398A Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.398D Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter	T82.331S	Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.332S Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.338A Leakage of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.338D Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.338S Leakage of other vascular grafts, sequela T82.339A Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, initial encounter T82.339D Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter T82.339S Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, sequela T82.339O Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter T82.390D Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter T82.390S Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (feplacement), sequela T82.391D Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.391D Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.391S Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.392D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.392D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.392S Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.398D Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.398S Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter	T82.332A	Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.338A Leakage of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.338D Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.338S Leakage of other vascular grafts, sequela T82.339A Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, initial encounter T82.339D Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter T82.339S Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, sequela T82.390A Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter T82.390D Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter T82.390S Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela T82.391A Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.391D Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.391S Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.392A Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.392D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.392S Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.398A Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.398D Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.398S Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter	T82.332D	Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.338D Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter  T82.338S Leakage of other vascular grafts, sequela  T82.339A Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, initial encounter  T82.339D Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter  T82.339S Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, sequela  T82.390A Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter  T82.390D Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter  T82.390S Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela  T82.391A Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter  T82.391D Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter  T82.391S Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter  T82.392A Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter  T82.392D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter  T82.392S Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, initial encounter  T82.398D Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter  T82.398S Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter	T82.332S	Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.338S Leakage of other vascular grafts, sequela  T82.339A Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, initial encounter  T82.339D Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter  T82.339S Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, sequela  T82.390A Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter  T82.390D Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter  T82.390S Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela  T82.391A Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter  T82.391D Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter  T82.391S Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter  T82.392A Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter  T82.392S Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela  T82.398A Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, initial encounter  T82.398D Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter  T82.398S Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter	T82.338A	Leakage of other vascular grafts, initial encounter
T82.339A Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, initial encounter T82.339D Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter T82.339S Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, sequela T82.390A Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter T82.390D Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter T82.390S Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela T82.391A Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.391D Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.391S Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.392A Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.392D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.392S Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.398D Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.398S Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter	T82.338D	Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter
T82.339D Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter T82.339S Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, sequela T82.390A Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter T82.390D Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter T82.390S Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela T82.391A Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.391D Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.391S Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.392A Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.392D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.392S Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.398D Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.398S Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter	T82.338S	Leakage of other vascular grafts, sequela
T82.339S Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, sequela  T82.390A Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter  T82.390D Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter  T82.390S Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela  T82.391A Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter  T82.391D Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter  T82.391S Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela  T82.392A Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter  T82.392D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter  T82.392S Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, initial encounter  T82.398D Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter  T82.398S Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter	T82.339A	Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, initial encounter
T82.390A Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter T82.390D Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter T82.390S Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela T82.391A Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.391D Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.391S Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.392A Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.392D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.392S Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.398D Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.398S Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter	T82.339D	Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter
T82.390D Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter T82.390S Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela T82.391A Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.391D Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.391S Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.392A Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.392D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.392S Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.398D Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.398S Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, sequela	T82.339S	Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, sequela
encounter  T82.390S Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela  T82.391A Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter  T82.391D Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter  T82.391S Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela  T82.392A Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter  T82.392D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter  T82.392S Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, initial encounter  T82.398D Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter  T82.398S Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter	T82.390A	Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter
T82.391A Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.391D Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.391S Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.392A Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.392D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.392S Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.398A Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.398D Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.398S Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, sequela	T82.390D	
T82.391D Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.391S Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.392A Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.392D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.392S Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.398A Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.398D Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.398S Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, sequela	T82.390S	Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela
T82.391S Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.392A Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.392D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.392S Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.398A Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.398D Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.398S Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, sequela	T82.391A	Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.392A Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter T82.392D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.392S Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.398A Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.398D Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.398S Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, sequela	T82.391D	Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.392D Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter T82.392S Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.398A Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.398D Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.398S Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, sequela	T82.391S	Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.392S Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela T82.398A Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.398D Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.398S Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, sequela	T82.392A	Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.398A Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, initial encounter T82.398D Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.398S Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, sequela	T82.392D	Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.398D Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter T82.398S Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, sequela	T82.392S	Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.398S Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, sequela	T82.398A	Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, initial encounter
	T82.398D	Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter
T82.399A Other mechanical complication of unspecified vascular grafts, initial encounter	T82.398S	Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, sequela
·	T82.399A	Other mechanical complication of unspecified vascular grafts, initial encounter

T82.399S Other T82.41xA Breat T82.41xD Breat T82.41xS Breat T82.42xA Disp	er mechanical complication of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter er mechanical complication of unspecified vascular grafts, sequela akdown (mechanical) of vascular dialysis catheter, initial encounter akdown (mechanical) of vascular dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter akdown (mechanical) of vascular dialysis catheter, sequela alacement of vascular dialysis catheter, initial encounter alacement of vascular dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter alacement of vascular dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter alacement of vascular dialysis catheter, sequela
T82.41xA       Bread         T82.41xD       Bread         T82.41xS       Bread         T82.42xA       Disp	akdown (mechanical) of vascular dialysis catheter, initial encounter akdown (mechanical) of vascular dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter akdown (mechanical) of vascular dialysis catheter, sequela blacement of vascular dialysis catheter, initial encounter blacement of vascular dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.41xD         Bread           T82.41xS         Bread           T82.42xA         Disp	akdown (mechanical) of vascular dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter akdown (mechanical) of vascular dialysis catheter, sequela clacement of vascular dialysis catheter, initial encounter clacement of vascular dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.41xS Brea T82.42xA Disp	akdown (mechanical) of vascular dialysis catheter, sequela lacement of vascular dialysis catheter, initial encounter lacement of vascular dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.42xA Disp	lacement of vascular dialysis catheter, initial encounter lacement of vascular dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter
· ·	lacement of vascular dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter
TOO 40VD Dian	
162.42XD DISP	lacement of vascular dialysis catheter, sequela
T82.42xS Disp	
T82.43xA Leal	kage of vascular dialysis catheter, initial encounter
T82.43xD Leal	kage of vascular dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.43xS Leal	kage of vascular dialysis catheter, sequela
T82.49xA Othe	er complication of vascular dialysis catheter, initial encounter
T82.49xD Othe	er complication of vascular dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.49xS Othe	er complication of vascular dialysis catheter, sequela
T82.510A Brea	akdown (mechanical) of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, initial encounter
T82.510D Brea	akdown (mechanical) of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, subsequent encounter
T82.510S Brea	akdown (mechanical) of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, sequela
T82.511A Brea	akdown (mechanical) of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, initial encounter
T82.511D Brea	akdown (mechanical) of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, subsequent encounter
T82.511S Brea	akdown (mechanical) of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, sequela
T82.512A Brea	akdown (mechanical) of artificial heart, initial encounter
T82.512D Brea	akdown (mechanical) of artificial heart, subsequent encounter
T82.512S Brea	akdown (mechanical) of artificial heart, sequela
T82.513A Brea	akdown (mechanical) of balloon (counterpulsation) device, initial encounter
T82.513D Brea	akdown (mechanical) of balloon (counterpulsation) device, subsequent encounter
T82.513S Brea	akdown (mechanical) of balloon (counterpulsation) device, sequela
T82.514A Brea	akdown (mechanical) of infusion catheter, initial encounter
T82.514D Brea	akdown (mechanical) of infusion catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.514S Brea	akdown (mechanical) of infusion catheter, sequela
T82.515A Brea	akdown (mechanical) of umbrella device, initial encounter
T82.515D Brea	akdown (mechanical) of umbrella device, subsequent encounter
T82.515S Brea	akdown (mechanical) of umbrella device, sequela
T82.518A Brea	akdown (mechanical) of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, initial
	ounter
	akdown (mechanical) of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, subsequent bunter
	akdown (mechanical) of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, sequela
	akdown (mechanical) of unspecified cardiac and vascular devices and implants, initial
enco	punter
	akdown (mechanical) of unspecified cardiac and vascular devices and implants,
	sequent encounter
T82.519S Brea	akdown (mechanical) of unspecified cardiac and vascular devices and implants, uela
	lacement of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, initial encounter
·	lacement of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, subsequent encounter
· ·	• .

T82.520S	Displacement of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, sequela
T82.521A	Displacement of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, initial encounter
T82.521D	Displacement of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, subsequent encounter
T82.521S	Displacement of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, sequela
T82.522A	Displacement of artificial heart, initial encounter
T82.522D	Displacement of artificial heart, subsequent encounter
T82.522S	Displacement of artificial heart, sequela
T82.523A	Displacement of balloon (counterpulsation) device, initial encounter
T82.523D	Displacement of balloon (counterpulsation) device, subsequent encounter
T82.523S	Displacement of balloon (counterpulsation) device, sequela
T82.524A	Displacement of infusion catheter, initial encounter
T82.524D	Displacement of infusion catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.524S	Displacement of infusion catheter, sequela
T82.525A	Displacement of umbrella device, initial encounter
T82.525D	Displacement of umbrella device, subsequent encounter
T82.525S	Displacement of umbrella device, sequela
T82.528A	Displacement of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, initial encounter
T82.528D	Displacement of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, subsequent encounter
T82.528S	Displacement of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, sequela
T82.529A	Displacement of unspecified cardiac and vascular devices and implants, initial encounter
T82.529D	Displacement of unspecified cardiac and vascular devices and implants, subsequent encounter
T82.529S	Displacement of unspecified cardiac and vascular devices and implants, sequela
T82.530A	Leakage of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, initial encounter
T82.530D	Leakage of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, subsequent encounter
T82.530S	Leakage of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, sequela
T82.531A	Leakage of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, initial encounter
T82.531D	Leakage of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, subsequent encounter
T82.531S	Leakage of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, sequela
T82.532A	Leakage of artificial heart, initial encounter
T82.532D	Leakage of artificial heart, subsequent encounter
T82.532S	Leakage of artificial heart, sequela
T82.533A	Leakage of balloon (counterpulsation) device, initial encounter
T82.533D	Leakage of balloon (counterpulsation) device, subsequent encounter
T82.533S	Leakage of balloon (counterpulsation) device, sequela
T82.534A	Leakage of infusion catheter, initial encounter
T82.534D	Leakage of infusion catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.534S	Leakage of infusion catheter, sequela
T82.535A	Leakage of umbrella device, initial encounter
T82.535D	Leakage of umbrella device, subsequent encounter
T82.535S	Leakage of umbrella device, sequela
T82.538A	Leakage of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, initial encounter
T82.538D	Leakage of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, subsequent encounter

T82.538S	Leakage of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, sequela
T82.539A	Leakage of unspecified cardiac and vascular devices and implants, initial encounter
T82.539D	Leakage of unspecified cardiac and vascular devices and implants, subsequent encounter
T82.539S	Leakage of unspecified cardiac and vascular devices and implants, sequela
T82.590A	Other mechanical complication of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, initial encounter
T82.590D	Other mechanical complication of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, subsequent encounter
T82.590S	Other mechanical complication of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, sequela
T82.591A	Other mechanical complication of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, initial encounter
T82.591D	Other mechanical complication of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, subsequent encounter
T82.591S	Other mechanical complication of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, sequela
T82.592A	Other mechanical complication of artificial heart, initial encounter
T82.592D	Other mechanical complication of artificial heart, subsequent encounter
T82.592S	Other mechanical complication of artificial heart, sequela
T82.593A	Other mechanical complication of balloon (counterpulsation) device, initial encounter
T82.593D	Other mechanical complication of balloon (counterpulsation) device, subsequent encounter
T82.593S	Other mechanical complication of balloon (counterpulsation) device, sequela
T82.594A	Other mechanical complication of infusion catheter, initial encounter
T82.594D	Other mechanical complication of infusion catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.594S	Other mechanical complication of infusion catheter, sequela
T82.595A	Other mechanical complication of umbrella device, initial encounter
T82.595D	Other mechanical complication of umbrella device, subsequent encounter
T82.595S	Other mechanical complication of umbrella device, sequela
T82.598A	Other mechanical complication of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, initial encounter
T82.598D	Other mechanical complication of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, subsequent encounter
T82.598S	Other mechanical complication of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, sequela
T82.599A	Other mechanical complication of unspecified cardiac and vascular devices and implants, initial encounter
T82.599D	Other mechanical complication of unspecified cardiac and vascular devices and implants, subsequent encounter
T82.599S	Other mechanical complication of unspecified cardiac and vascular devices and implants, sequela
T83.012A	Breakdown (mechanical) of nephrostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.012D	Breakdown (mechanical) of nephrostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.012S	Breakdown (mechanical) of nephrostomy catheter, sequela
T83.022A	Displacement of nephrostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.022D	Displacement of nephrostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.022S	Displacement of nephrostomy catheter, sequela
T83.032A	Leakage of nephrostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.032D	Leakage of nephrostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.032S	Leakage of nephrostomy catheter, sequela
T83.092A	Other mechanical complication of nephrostomy catheter, initial encounter

T83.092D	Other mechanical complication of nephrostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.092S	Other mechanical complication of nephrostomy catheter, sequela
T83.113A	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary stents, initial encounter
T83.113D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary stents, subsequent encounter
T83.113S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary stents, sequela
T83.123A	Displacement of other urinary stents, initial encounter
T83.123D	Displacement of other urinary stents, subsequent encounter
T83.123S	Displacement of other urinary stents, sequela
T83.193A	Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, initial encounter
T83.193D	Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, subsequent encounter
T83.193S	Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, sequela
T83.24XA	Erosion of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter
T83.24XD	Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter
T83.24XS	Erosion of graft of urinary organ, sequela
T83.25XA	Exposure of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter
T83.25XD	Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter
T83.25XS	Exposure of graft of urinary organ, sequela
T83.411A	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter
T83.411D	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T83.411S	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela
T83.421A	Displacement of implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter
T83.421D	Displacement of implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T83.421S	Displacement of implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela
T83.491A	Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter
T83.491D	Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T83.491S	Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela
T83.498A	Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, initial encounter
T83.498D	Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter
T83.498S	Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, sequela
T83.510A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to cystostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.510D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to cystostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.510S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to cystostomy catheter, sequela
T83.511A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling urethral catheter, initial encounter
T83.511D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling urethral catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.511S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling urethral catheter, sequela
T83.512A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to nephrostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.512D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to nephrostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.512S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to nephrostomy catheter, sequela
T83.518A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary catheter, initial encounter
T83.518D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.518S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary catheter, sequela

T83.590A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device, initial encounter
T83.590D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device, subsequent encounter
T83.590S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device, sequela
T83.591A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, initial encounter
T83.591D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, subsequent encounter
T83.591S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, sequela
T83.592A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, initial encounter
T83.592D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, subsequent encounter
T83.592S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, sequela
T83.593A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, initial encounter
T83.593D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter
T83.593S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, sequela
T83.598A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, initial encounter
T83.598D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, subsequent encounter
T83.598S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, sequela
T83.61XA	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter
T83.61XD	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T83.61XS	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, sequela
T83.62XA	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter
T83.62XD	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T83.62XS	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela
T83.69XA	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, initial encounter
T83.69XD	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter
T83.69XS	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, sequela
T83.712A	Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter
T83.712D	Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent encounter
T83.712S	Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, sequela
T83.713A	Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter
T83.713D	Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent encounter
T83.713S	Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, sequela
T83.714A	Erosion of implanted ureteral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter
T83.714D	Erosion of implanted ureteral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent encounter
T83.714S	Erosion of implanted ureteral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, sequela
T83.719A	Erosion of other prosthetic materials to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter
T83.719D	Erosion of other prosthetic materials to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent encounter

T83.719S	Erosion of other prosthetic materials to surrounding organ or tissue, sequela
T83.722A	Exposure of implanted urethral mesh into urethra, initial encounter
T83.722D	Exposure of implanted urethral mesh into urethra, subsequent encounter
T83.722S	Exposure of implanted urethral mesh into urethra, sequela
T83.723A	Exposure of implanted urethral bulking agent into urethra, initial encounter
T83.723D	Exposure of implanted urethral bulking agent into urethra, subsequent encounter
T83.723S	Exposure of implanted urethral bulking agent into urethra, sequela
T83.724A	Exposure of implanted ureteral bulking agent into ureter, initial encounter
T83.724D	Exposure of implanted ureteral bulking agent into ureter, subsequent encounter
T83.724S	Exposure of implanted ureteral bulking agent into ureter, sequela
T83.729A	Exposure of other prosthetic materials into organ or tissue, initial encounter
T83.729D	Exposure of other prosthetic materials into organ or tissue, subsequent encounter
T83.729S	Exposure of other prosthetic materials into organ or tissue, sequela
T83.79XA	Other specified complications due to other prosthetic materials, initial encounter
T83.79XD	Other specified complications due to other prosthetic materials, subsequent encounter
T83.79XS	Other specified complications due to other prosthetic materials, sequela
T84.010A	Broken internal right hip prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.010D	Broken internal right hip prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.010S	Broken internal right hip prosthesis, sequela
T84.011A	Broken internal left hip prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.011D	Broken internal left hip prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.011S	Broken internal left hip prosthesis, sequela
T84.012D	Broken internal right knee prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.012S	Broken internal right knee prosthesis, sequela
T84.013D	Broken internal left knee prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.013S	Broken internal left knee prosthesis, sequela
T84.018D	Broken internal joint prosthesis, other site, subsequent encounter
T84.018S	Broken internal joint prosthesis, other site, sequela
T84.019D	Broken internal joint prosthesis, unspecified site, subsequent encounter
T84.019S	Broken internal joint prosthesis, unspecified site, sequela
T84.020A	Dislocation of internal right hip prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.020D	Dislocation of internal right hip prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.020S	Dislocation of internal right hip prosthesis, sequela
T84.021A	Dislocation of internal left hip prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.021D	Dislocation of internal left hip prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.021S	Dislocation of internal left hip prosthesis, sequela
T84.022D	Instability of internal right knee prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.022S	Instability of internal right knee prosthesis, sequela
T84.023D	Instability of internal left knee prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.023S	Instability of internal left knee prosthesis, sequela
T84.028D	Dislocation of other internal joint prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.028S	Dislocation of other internal joint prosthesis, sequela
T84.029D	Dislocation of unspecified internal joint prosthesis, subsequent encounter

T84.029S	Dislocation of unspecified internal joint prosthesis, sequela
T84.030A	Mechanical loosening of internal right hip prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.030D	Mechanical loosening of internal right hip prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.030S	Mechanical loosening of internal right hip prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.031A	Mechanical loosening of internal left hip prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.031D	Mechanical loosening of internal left hip prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.031S	Mechanical loosening of internal left hip prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.032D	Mechanical loosening of internal right knee prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.032S	Mechanical loosening of internal right knee prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.033D	Mechanical loosening of internal left knee prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.033S	Mechanical loosening of internal left knee prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.038D	Mechanical loosening of other internal prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.038S	Mechanical loosening of other internal prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.039D	Mechanical loosening of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.039S	Mechanical loosening of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.050A	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic right hip joint, initial encounter
T84.050D	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic right hip joint, subsequent encounter
T84.050S	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic right hip joint, sequela
T84.051A	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic left hip joint, initial encounter
T84.051D	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic left hip joint, subsequent encounter
T84.051S	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic left hip joint, sequela
T84.052D	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic right knee joint, subsequent encounter
T84.052S	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic right knee joint, sequela
T84.053D	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic left knee joint, subsequent encounter
T84.053S	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic left knee joint, sequela
T84.058D	Periprosthetic osteolysis of other internal prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.058S	Periprosthetic osteolysis of other internal prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.059D	Periprosthetic osteolysis of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.059S	Periprosthetic osteolysis of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.060A	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic right hip joint, initial encounter
T84.060D	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic right hip joint, subsequent encounter
T84.060S	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic right hip joint, sequela
T84.061A	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic left hip joint, initial encounter
T84.061D	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic left hip joint, subsequent encounter
T84.061S	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic left hip joint, sequela
T84.062D	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic right knee joint, subsequent encounter
T84.062S	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic right knee joint, sequela
T84.063D	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic left knee joint, subsequent encounter
T84.063S	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic left knee joint, sequela
T84.068D	Wear of articular bearing surface of other internal prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.068S	Wear of articular bearing surface of other internal prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.069D	Wear of articular bearing surface of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter

T84.069S	Wear of articular bearing surface of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.090A	Other mechanical complication of internal right hip prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.090D	Other mechanical complication of internal right hip prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.090S	Other mechanical complication of internal right hip prosthesis, sequela
T84.091A	Other mechanical complication of internal left hip prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.091D	Other mechanical complication of internal left hip prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.091S	Other mechanical complication of internal left hip prosthesis, sequela
T84.092D	Other mechanical complication of internal right knee prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.092S	Other mechanical complication of internal right knee prosthesis, sequela
T84.093D	Other mechanical complication of internal left knee prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.093S	Other mechanical complication of internal left knee prosthesis, sequela
T84.098D	Other mechanical complication of other internal joint prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.098S	Other mechanical complication of other internal joint prosthesis, sequela
T84.099D	Other mechanical complication of unspecified internal joint prosthesis, subsequent
T94 000S	Other mechanical complication of upon sified internal joint proofbasis, acquals
T84.099S	Other mechanical complication of unspecified internal joint prosthesis, sequela
T84.110D T84.110S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of right humarus, subsequent encounter
T84.111D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of right humarus, sequela
T84.111D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of left humarus, subsequent encounter
T84.1115	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of left humerus, sequela
104.1120	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of right forearm, subsequent encounter
T84.112S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of right forearm, sequela
T84.113D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, subsequent encounter
T84.113S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, sequela
T84.114D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of right femur, subsequent encounter
T84.114S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of right femur, sequela
T84.115D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of left femur, subsequent encounter
T84.115S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of left femur, sequela
T84.116D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, subsequent encounter
T84.116S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, sequela
T84.117D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter
T84.117S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, sequela
T84.119D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, subsequent encounter
T84.119S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, sequela
T84.120D	Displacement of internal fixation device of right humerus, subsequent encounter
T84.120S	Displacement of internal fixation device of right humerus, sequela
T84.121D	Displacement of internal fixation device of left humerus, subsequent encounter
T84.121S	Displacement of internal fixation device of left humerus, sequela
T84.122D	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of right forearm, subsequent encounter
T84.122S	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of right forearm, sequela

T84.123D	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, subsequent encounter
T84.123S	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, sequela
T84.124D	Displacement of internal fixation device of right femur, subsequent encounter
T84.124S	Displacement of internal fixation device of right femur, sequela
T84.125D	Displacement of internal fixation device of left femur, subsequent encounter
T84.125S	Displacement of internal fixation device of left femur, sequela
T84.126D	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, subsequent encounter
T84.126S	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, sequela
T84.127D	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter
T84.127S	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, sequela
T84.129D	Displacement of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, subsequent encounter
T84.129S	Displacement of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, sequela
T84.190D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right humerus, subsequent encounter
T84.190S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right humerus, sequela
T84.191D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left humerus, subsequent encounter
T84.191S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left humerus, sequela
T84.192D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right forearm, subsequent encounter
T84.192S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right forearm, sequela
T84.193D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, subsequent encounter
T84.193S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, sequela
T84.194D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, subsequent encounter
T84.194S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, sequela
T84.195D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, subsequent encounter
T84.195S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, sequela
T84.196D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, subsequent encounter
T84.196S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, sequela
T84.197D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter
T84.197S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, sequela
T84.199D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, subsequent encounter
T84.199S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, sequela
T84.210D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, subsequent encounter
T84.210S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, sequela
T84.213D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, subsequent encounter
T84.213S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, sequela
T84.216D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of vertebrae, subsequent encounter
T84.216S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of vertebrae, sequela

T84.220S Displacement of internal fixation device of other bones, sequela T84.220S Displacement of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, subsequent encounter T84.220S Displacement of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, subsequent encounter T84.223D Displacement of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, subsequent encounter T84.223D Displacement of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, subsequent encounter T84.223D Displacement of internal fixation device of vertebrae, subsequent encounter T84.228D Displacement of internal fixation device of vertebrae, subsequent encounter T84.228D Displacement of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter T84.228D Displacement of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter T84.228D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, subsequent encounter T84.290S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, sequela T84.290S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, subsequent encounter T84.298D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, sequela T84.298D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of vertebrae, subsequent encounter T84.298D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of vertebrae, sequela T84.298D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter T84.298S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, sequela T84.310A Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.3110 Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.318A Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.328A Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.329B Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts	T84.218D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter
encounter	T84.218S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of other bones, sequela
T84.223D Displacement of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, subsequent encounter T84.223D Displacement of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, subsequent encounter T84.223D Displacement of internal fixation device of vertebrae, subsequent encounter T84.226D Displacement of internal fixation device of vertebrae, subsequent encounter T84.228D Displacement of internal fixation device of vertebrae, subsequent encounter T84.228D Displacement of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter T84.228D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, subsequent encounter T84.293D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, sequela T84.293D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, sequela T84.293D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, sequela T84.293D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, sequela T84.293D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of vertebrae, subsequent encounter T84.296D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of vertebrae, subsequent encounter T84.298D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter T84.298D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter T84.310D Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.310B Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.318D Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.318D Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.320D Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.332D Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.332D Displacement of other bone devices, im	T84.220D	·
T84.226S Displacement of internal fixation device of vertebrae, subsequent encounter T84.226S Displacement of internal fixation device of vertebrae, subsequent encounter T84.228D Displacement of internal fixation device of vertebrae, sequela T84.228D Displacement of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter T84.228D Displacement of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter T84.228D Displacement of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter T84.229D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, subsequent encounter T84.290S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, sequela T84.293D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, subsequent encounter T84.293S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of vertebrae, subsequent encounter T84.296S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of vertebrae, sequela T84.298D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of vertebrae, subsequent encounter T84.298D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter T84.310A Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.310B Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.310B Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.318D Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.320A Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.320D Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.320D Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.328D Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.328D Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.328D Displacement of other bone devices, i	T84.220S	
T84.226D Displacement of internal fixation device of vertebrae, sequela T84.228D Displacement of internal fixation device of vertebrae, sequela T84.228D Displacement of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter T84.228D Displacement of internal fixation device of other bones, sequela T84.290D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, subsequent encounter T84.290S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, sequela T84.293D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, subsequent encounter T84.293D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, subsequent encounter T84.296D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of vertebrae, subsequent encounter T84.296D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of vertebrae, sequela T84.298D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter T84.298D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter T84.310A Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.310B Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.310B Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.318D Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.318D Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.320D Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, sequela T84.320D Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, sequela T84.320D Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.328D Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.328D Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.339D Other mechanical complication of electronic	T84.223D	Displacement of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, subsequent encounter
T84.228D Displacement of internal fixation device of vertebrae, sequela T84.228D Displacement of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter T84.228D Displacement of internal fixation device of other bones, sequela T84.290D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, subsequent encounter T84.290S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, sequela T84.293D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, subsequent encounter T84.293D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, subsequent encounter T84.296D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, sequela T84.296D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of vertebrae, subsequent encounter T84.298S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter T84.298D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter T84.310D Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.310D Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, sequela T84.310B Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.318A Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.318A Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.320D Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, supplants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.320D Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, supplants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.328D Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.328D Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.339D Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.339D Other mechanical complication of electroni	T84.223S	Displacement of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, sequela
T84.228D Displacement of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter T84.228S Displacement of internal fixation device of other bones, sequela T84.290D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, subsequent encounter T84.290S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, sequela T84.293D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, subsequent encounter T84.293D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, subsequent encounter T84.296D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of vertebrae, subsequent encounter T84.296S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter T84.298D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter T84.298D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter T84.310A Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.310B Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.318D Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.318D Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.318D Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.320A Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.320B Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.320B Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.328D Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.328D Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.3390 Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, sequela T84.3390 Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial enc	T84.226D	Displacement of internal fixation device of vertebrae, subsequent encounter
T84.298D Displacement of internal fixation device of other bones, sequela T84.290D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, subsequent encounter T84.290S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, sequela Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, subsequent encounter T84.293D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, subsequent encounter Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, sequela Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of vertebrae, subsequent encounter Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of vertebrae, sequela Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, sequela Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, sequela Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, sequela Other mechanical of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter Other breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter Other breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter Other breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter Other breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela Other mechanical complication of bone stimulator, sequela Other mechanical of electronic bone stimulator, sequela Other mechanical of electronic bone stimulator, sequela Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, sequela Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, sequela Other mechanical complication of other bon	T84.226S	Displacement of internal fixation device of vertebrae, sequela
T84.290D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, subsequent encounter T84.290S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, sequela T84.293D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, subsequent encounter T84.293C Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, sequela T84.296D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of vertebrae, subsequent encounter T84.298D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of vertebrae, sequela T84.298D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter T84.298S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, sequela T84.310A Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.310B Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.310B Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.318A Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.318B Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.320A Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.320D Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.320D Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.328D Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.328D Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.328D Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.328D Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.339D Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.339D Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.339S Other mech	T84.228D	Displacement of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter
subsequent encounter  T84.290S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, sequela  T84.293D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, subsequent encounter  T84.293S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, sequela  T84.296D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of vertebrae, subsequent encounter  T84.296S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of vertebrae, sequela  T84.298D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter  T84.298D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter  T84.310A Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter  T84.310B Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter  T84.318A Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter  T84.318B Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter  T84.318B Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela  T84.320A Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter  T84.320B Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter  T84.320B Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter  T84.328D Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter  T84.328D Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela  T84.329D Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter  T84.329D Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter  T84.339D Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter  T84.390D Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter  T84.398D Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subse	T84.228S	Displacement of internal fixation device of other bones, sequela
T84.293D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, subsequent encounter T84.293S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, sequela T84.296D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of vertebrae, subsequent encounter T84.296D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of vertebrae, sequela T84.298D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter T84.298S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter T84.310A Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.310B Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.310B Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.318A Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.318D Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.320A Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.320D Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.320D Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.320D Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.328A Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.329D Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.329D Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.329D Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.390A Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.390D Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.398D Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.398D Other mechanical complication of other bon	T84.290D	subsequent encounter
T84.293S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, sequela T84.296D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of vertebrae, subsequent encounter T84.296S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of vertebrae, sequela T84.298D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter T84.298D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter T84.310A Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.310B Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.310B Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.318A Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.318D Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.320A Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.320D Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.320B Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, sequela T84.328A Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.328D Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.328D Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.329D Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, sequela T84.390A Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, sequela T84.390B Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.398A Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.398A Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.398A Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.398D Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants a	T84.290S	sequela
T84.296D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of vertebrae, subsequent encounter T84.298D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of vertebrae, sequela Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter T84.298D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, sequela T84.310A Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.310B Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.318A Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.318B Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.318B Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.320A Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.320S Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, sequela Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.328D Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.328D Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.390A Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.390D Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.390S Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.398A Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.398D Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.398D Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.398D Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.398S Other mechanical of of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.410A Breakdown	T84.293D	
T84.298D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of vertebrae, sequela  T84.298D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter  T84.298S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, sequela  T84.310A Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter  T84.310D Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter  T84.310S Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter  T84.318A Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter  T84.318D Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter  T84.318S Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela  T84.320A Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter  T84.320D Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, sequela  T84.320S Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter  T84.328D Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter  T84.328D Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter  T84.390A Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter  T84.390S Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, sequela  T84.398A Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter  T84.398A Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter  T84.398A Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter  T84.398S Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter  T84.398S Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter  T84.410A Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, initial encounter	T84.293S	·
T84.298D Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter  T84.298S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, sequela  T84.310A Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter  T84.310B Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter  T84.318B Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter  T84.318D Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter  T84.318B Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela  T84.320A Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter  T84.320D Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter  T84.320B Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter  T84.328A Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter  T84.328D Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter  T84.328D Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela  T84.390A Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter  T84.390D Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter  T84.398A Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter  T84.398D Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter  T84.398D Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter  T84.398D Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter  T84.398D Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter  T84.398D Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter  T84.398D Other mechanical of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela  T84.398D Other mechanical of ot		encounter
T84.298S Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, sequela T84.310A Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.310D Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.310S Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.318A Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.318D Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.318S Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.320A Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.320D Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.320S Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.328A Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.328D Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.328D Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.390D Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.390D Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.398A Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.398A Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.398D Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.398S Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.398S Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela		·
T84.310A Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.310D Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.310S Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, sequela T84.318A Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.318D Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.318S Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.320A Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.320D Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.320S Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, sequela T84.328A Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.328D Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.328D Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.390A Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.390D Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.390S Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.398A Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.398S Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.398S Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.410A Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, initial encounter		encounter
T84.310D Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.310S Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, sequela T84.318A Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.318D Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.318S Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.320A Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.320D Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.320S Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.328A Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.328D Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.328S Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.390A Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.390D Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.390S Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.398A Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.398D Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.398S Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.398S Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.398S Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.398S Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter		·
T84.310S Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, sequela T84.318A Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.318D Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.318S Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.320A Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.320D Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.320S Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, sequela T84.328A Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.328D Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.328S Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.390A Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.390D Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.390S Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.398A Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.398D Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.398S Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.398S Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.410A Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, initial encounter	T84.310A	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
T84.318A Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.318D Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.318S Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.320A Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.320D Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.320S Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.328A Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.328D Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.328S Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.390A Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.390D Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.390S Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, sequela T84.398A Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.398D Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.398S Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.398S Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.410A Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, initial encounter	T84.310D	Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter
T84.318D Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.318S Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.320A Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.320D Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.320S Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, sequela T84.328A Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.328D Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.328S Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.390A Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.390D Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.390S Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.398A Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.398D Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.398S Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.398S Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.410A Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, initial encounter	T84.310S	Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, sequela
T84.318S Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.320A Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.320D Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.320S Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, sequela T84.328A Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.328D Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.328S Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.390A Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.390D Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.390S Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.398D Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.398D Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.398S Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.410A Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, initial encounter T84.410D Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, subsequent encounter	T84.318A	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
T84.320A Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.320D Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.320S Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, sequela T84.328A Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.328D Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.328S Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.390A Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.390D Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.390S Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, sequela T84.398A Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.398D Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.398S Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.410A Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, initial encounter T84.410D Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, subsequent encounter		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
T84.320D Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.320S Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, sequela T84.328A Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.328D Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.328S Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.390A Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.390D Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.390S Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, sequela T84.398A Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.398D Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.398S Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.410A Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, initial encounter		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
T84.320S Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, sequela T84.328A Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.328D Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.328S Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.390A Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.390D Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.390S Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, sequela T84.398A Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.398D Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.398S Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.410A Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, initial encounter T84.410D Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, subsequent encounter		·
T84.328A Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.328D Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.328S Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.390A Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.390D Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.390S Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, sequela T84.398A Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.398D Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.398S Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.410A Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, initial encounter T84.410D Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, subsequent encounter		
T84.328D Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.328S Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.390A Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.390D Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.390S Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, sequela T84.398A Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.398D Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.398S Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.410A Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, initial encounter T84.410D Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, subsequent encounter	T84.320S	Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, sequela
T84.328S Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela  T84.390A Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter  T84.390D Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter  T84.390S Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, sequela  T84.398A Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter  T84.398D Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter  T84.398S Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela  T84.410A Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, initial encounter  T84.410D Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, subsequent encounter	T84.328A	Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter
T84.390A Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter T84.390D Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.390S Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, sequela T84.398A Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.398D Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.398S Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.410A Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, initial encounter T84.410D Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, subsequent encounter	T84.328D	Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter
T84.390D Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter T84.390S Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, sequela T84.398A Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.398D Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.398S Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.410A Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, initial encounter T84.410D Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, subsequent encounter	T84.328S	Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela
T84.390S Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, sequela T84.398A Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.398D Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.398S Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.410A Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, initial encounter T84.410D Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, subsequent encounter	T84.390A	Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter
T84.398A Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T84.398D Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T84.398S Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.410A Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, initial encounter T84.410D Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, subsequent encounter	T84.390D	Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter
T84.398D Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter  T84.398S Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela  T84.410A Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, initial encounter  T84.410D Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, subsequent encounter	T84.390S	Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, sequela
encounter T84.398S Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela T84.410A Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, initial encounter T84.410D Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, subsequent encounter	T84.398A	Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter
T84.410A Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, initial encounter  T84.410D Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, subsequent encounter	T84.398D	
T84.410D Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, subsequent encounter	T84.398S	Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela
, , ,	T84.410A	Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, initial encounter
T84.410S Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, sequela	T84.410D	Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, subsequent encounter
	T84.410S	Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, sequela

T84.418A	Breakdown (mechanical) of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, initial
T84.418D	encounter  Breakdown (mechanical) of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts,
104.4100	subsequent encounter
T84.418S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, sequela
T84.420A	Displacement of muscle and tendon graft, initial encounter
T84.420D	Displacement of muscle and tendon graft, subsequent encounter
T84.420S	Displacement of muscle and tendon graft, sequela
T84.428A	Displacement of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter
T84.428D	Displacement of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter
T84.428S	Displacement of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, sequela
T84.490A	Other mechanical complication of muscle and tendon graft, initial encounter
T84.490D	Other mechanical complication of muscle and tendon graft, subsequent encounter
T84.490S	Other mechanical complication of muscle and tendon graft, sequela
T84.498A	Other mechanical complication of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter
T84.498D	Other mechanical complication of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter
T84.498S	Other mechanical complication of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, sequela
T85.01xA	Breakdown (mechanical) of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter
T85.01xD	Breakdown (mechanical) of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter
T85.01xS	Breakdown (mechanical) of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela
T85.02xA	Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter
T85.02xD	Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter
T85.02xS	Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela
T85.03xA	Leakage of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter
T85.03xD	Leakage of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter
T85.03xS	Leakage of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela
T85.09xA	Other mechanical complication of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter
T85.09xD	Other mechanical complication of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter
T85.09xS	Other mechanical complication of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela
T85.110A	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), initial encounter
T85.110D	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter
T85.110S	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), sequela
T85.111A	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter
T85.111D	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve,
	electrode (lead), subsequent encounter
T85.111S	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela
	a and the General columns.

T85.112S Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter T85.118A Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), sequela T85.118D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), initial encounter T85.118S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter T85.12D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), sequela T85.12DD Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter T85.12DD Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter T85.121A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela T85.121D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter T85.121D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter T85.122D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter T85.122D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter T85.128D Displacement of other implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter T85.128D Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, initial encounter T85.128D Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter T85.129D Displacement of other implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter T85.190A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter T85.190A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode	T85.112D	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter
(lead), sequela Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), initial encounter T85.118S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), sequela Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), sequela Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, initial encounter Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, initial encounter Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), initial encounter Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), sequela Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of pe	T85.112S	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode
encounter  T85.1185  Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.120A  Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.120D  Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.120S  Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.121A  Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.121D  Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.121S  Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.122D  Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.122S  Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.128A  Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, initial encounter  T85.128D  Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter  T85.198D  Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.190A  Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.190S  Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.191A  Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode	T85.118A	
encounter  T85.120A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.120D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.120S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.121A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.121D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.121D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.122D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.122B Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.128A Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, initial encounter  T85.128D Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter  T85.128D Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela  T85.190A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.190S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.191D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.191A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.191S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.192O Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.192	T85.118D	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
T85.120D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.120S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.121A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.121D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.121S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.122D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.122D Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.128A Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, initial encounter  T85.128D Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter  T85.128D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.190A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.190D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.191A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.191D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.191S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.192A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.192D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord,	T85.118S	
T85.120S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.121A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.121A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.121D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.121S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.122D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.122S Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.128A Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, initial encounter  T85.128D Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter  T85.128D Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela  T85.128D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.190D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.191D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.191D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.191D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.191D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.192A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial enco	T85.120A	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), sequela
T85.121A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela T85.121D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter T85.121S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter T85.122D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), sequela T85.122D Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter T85.128A Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, initial encounter T85.128D Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter T85.128D Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela T85.128D Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela T85.190A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), initial encounter T85.190D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter T85.191A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), sequela T85.191B Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter T85.191C Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter T85.191S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter T85.192D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter T85.192D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter	T85.120D	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead),
T85.121D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.121S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.122D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.122B Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.128A Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, initial encounter  T85.128D Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter  T85.128B Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela  T85.128D Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela  T85.190A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.190D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.191A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.191B Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.191C Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.192D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter	T85.120S	
T85.121S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.122D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.122S Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.128A Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, initial encounter  T85.128D Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter  T85.128S Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela  T85.190A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.190D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.190S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.191A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.191B Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.191C Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.192A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.192B Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.192C Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.192D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter	T85.121A	
subsequent encounter  T85.122D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.122S Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.128A Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, initial encounter  T85.128D Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter  T85.128D Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela  T85.128A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.190A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.190D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.191A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.191D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.191S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.192A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.192D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter	T85.121D	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
T85.122S Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.128A Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, initial encounter  T85.128D Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter  T85.128S Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela  T85.128S Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela  T85.190A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.190D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.191S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.191D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.191S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.192A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.192D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.192S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter	T85.121S	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
Subsequent encounter  T85.128A Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, initial encounter  T85.128D Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter  T85.128S Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela  T85.190A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.190D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.190S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.191A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.191D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.191S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.192A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.192D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.192S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter	T85.122D	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
T85.128A Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, initial encounter T85.128D Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter T85.128S Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela T85.190A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), initial encounter T85.190D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter T85.190S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), sequela T85.191A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter T85.191D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter T85.191S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela T85.192A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter T85.192D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter T85.192D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter T85.192S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter	T85.122S	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
T85.128S Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela  T85.190A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.190D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.190S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.191A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.191D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.191S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.192A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.192D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.192S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.192S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter	T85.128A	
T85.190A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.190D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.190S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.191A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.191D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.191S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.192A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.192D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.192S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord,	T85.128D	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
(lead), initial encounter  T85.190D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.190S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.191A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.191D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.191S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.192A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.192D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.192S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord,	T85.128S	Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela
T85.190S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.191A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.191D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.191S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.192A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.192D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.192S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord,		(lead), initial encounter
T85.191A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.191D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.191S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.192A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.192D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.192S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord,		(lead), subsequent encounter
electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.191D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.191S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.192A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.192D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.192S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord,	T85.190S	·
electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.191S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.192A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.192D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.192S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord,	T85.191A	·
electrode (lead), sequela  T85.192A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.192D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.192S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord,	T85.191D	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
T85.192A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.192D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.192S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord,	T85.191S	Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve,
T85.192D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.192S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord,	T85.192A	Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord,
T85.192S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord,	T85.192D	Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord,
, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	T85.192S	Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord,

T85.199A	Other mechanical complication of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, initial encounter
T85.199D	Other mechanical complication of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter
T85.199S	Other mechanical complication of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela
T85.310D	Breakdown (mechanical) of prosthetic orbit of right eye, subsequent encounter
T85.310S	Breakdown (mechanical) of prosthetic orbit of right eye, sequela
T85.311D	Breakdown (mechanical) of prosthetic orbit of left eye, subsequent encounter
T85.311S	Breakdown (mechanical) of prosthetic orbit of left eye, sequela
T85.318D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other ocular prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter
T85.318S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other ocular prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, sequela
T85.320D	Displacement of prosthetic orbit of right eye, subsequent encounter
T85.320S	Displacement of prosthetic orbit of right eye, sequela
T85.321D	Displacement of prosthetic orbit of left eye, subsequent encounter
T85.321S	Displacement of prosthetic orbit of left eye, sequela
T85.328D	Displacement of other ocular prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter
T85.328S	Displacement of other ocular prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, sequela
T85.390D	Other mechanical complication of prosthetic orbit of right eye, subsequent encounter
T85.390S	Other mechanical complication of prosthetic orbit of right eye, sequela
T85.391D	Other mechanical complication of prosthetic orbit of left eye, subsequent encounter
T85.391S	Other mechanical complication of prosthetic orbit of left eye, sequela
T85.398A	Other mechanical complication of other ocular prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter
T85.398D	Other mechanical complication of other ocular prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter
T85.398S	Other mechanical complication of other ocular prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, sequela
T85.510A	Breakdown (mechanical) of bile duct prosthesis, initial encounter
T85.510D	Breakdown (mechanical) of bile duct prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T85.510S	Breakdown (mechanical) of bile duct prosthesis, sequela
T85.511A	Breakdown (mechanical) of esophageal anti-reflux device, initial encounter
T85.511D	Breakdown (mechanical) of esophageal anti-reflux device, subsequent encounter
T85.511S	Breakdown (mechanical) of esophageal anti-reflux device, sequela
T85.518A	Breakdown (mechanical) of other gastrointestinal prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter
T85.518D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other gastrointestinal prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter
T85.518S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other gastrointestinal prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, sequela
T85.520A	Displacement of bile duct prosthesis, initial encounter
T85.520D	Displacement of bile duct prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T85.520S	Displacement of bile duct prosthesis, sequela
T85.521A	Displacement of esophageal anti-reflux device, initial encounter
T85.521D	Displacement of esophageal anti-reflux device, subsequent encounter
T85.521S	Displacement of esophageal anti-reflux device, sequela

T85.528A	Displacement of other gastrointestinal prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter
T85.528D	Displacement of other gastrointestinal prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter
T85.528S	Displacement of other gastrointestinal prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, sequela
T85.590A	Other mechanical complication of bile duct prosthesis, initial encounter
T85.590D	Other mechanical complication of bile duct prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T85.590S	Other mechanical complication of bile duct prosthesis, sequela
T85.591A	Other mechanical complication of esophageal anti-reflux device, initial encounter
T85.591D	Other mechanical complication of esophageal anti-reflux device, subsequent encounter
T85.591S	Other mechanical complication of esophageal anti-reflux device, sequela
T85.598A	Other mechanical complication of other gastrointestinal prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter
T85.598D	Other mechanical complication of other gastrointestinal prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter
T85.598S	Other mechanical complication of other gastrointestinal prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, sequela
T85.610A	Breakdown (mechanical) of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, initial encounter
T85.610D	Breakdown (mechanical) of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter
T85.610S	Breakdown (mechanical) of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, sequela
T85.611A	Breakdown (mechanical) of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, initial encounter
T85.611D	Breakdown (mechanical) of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter
T85.611S	Breakdown (mechanical) of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, sequela
T85.612A	Breakdown (mechanical) of permanent sutures, initial encounter
T85.612D	Breakdown (mechanical) of permanent sutures, subsequent encounter
T85.612S	Breakdown (mechanical) of permanent sutures, sequela
T85.618A	Breakdown (mechanical) of other specified internal prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter
T85.618D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other specified internal prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter
T85.618S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other specified internal prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, sequela
T85.620A	Displacement of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, initial encounter
T85.620D	Displacement of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter
T85.620S	Displacement of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, sequela
T85.621A	Displacement of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, initial encounter
T85.621D	Displacement of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter
T85.621S	Displacement of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, sequela
T85.622A	Displacement of permanent sutures, initial encounter
T85.622D	Displacement of permanent sutures, subsequent encounter
T85.622S	Displacement of permanent sutures, sequela
T85.628A	Displacement of other specified internal prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter
T85.628D	Displacement of other specified internal prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter
T85.628S	Displacement of other specified internal prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, sequela
T85.630A	Leakage of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, initial encounter

T85.630D Leakage of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.631S Leakage of intraperitioneal dialysis catheter, initial encounter T85.631D Leakage of intraperitioneal dialysis catheter, initial encounter T85.631S Leakage of intraperitioneal dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter T85.631S Leakage of intraperitioneal dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter T85.638D Leakage of other specified internal prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T85.638D Leakage of other specified internal prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T85.638D Leakage of other specified internal prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, sequela T85.639C Leakage of other specified internal prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, sequela T85.690A Other mechanical complication of epidural and subdural infusion catheter, initial encounter T85.690D Other mechanical complication of pidural and subdural infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.690S Other mechanical complication of intraperitioneal dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter T85.691D Other mechanical complication of intraperitioneal dialysis catheter, sequela T85.691D Other mechanical complication of intraperitioneal dialysis catheter, sequela T85.692A Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, initial encounter T85.692D Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, sequela T85.692S Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, sequela T85.698A Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, sequela T85.698B Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, initial encounter T85.698B Other mechanical complication of ranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T86.698 Other mechanical complication of ranial or spinal infusion catheter, sequela T86.11 Kidney transplant failure T86.12 Kidney transplant failure T86.13 Kidney transplanted tissue failure T86.891 Other transplanted tissue fraiture T86.892 Unspecified complication of other transplanted organ and tissue T8		
T85.631A Leakage of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, initial encounter T85.631D Leakage of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter T85.631S Leakage of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter T85.631S Leakage of other specified internal prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T85.638D Leakage of other specified internal prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T85.638D Leakage of other specified internal prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T85.639A Other mechanical complication of epidural and subdural infusion catheter, initial encounter T85.690D Other mechanical complication of epidural and subdural infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.691A Other mechanical complication of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter T85.691A Other mechanical complication of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter T85.691S Other mechanical complication of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, sequela T85.691S Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, initial encounter T85.692D Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, subsequent encounter T85.692D Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, subsequent encounter T85.698A Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, subsequent encounter T85.698B Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, initial encounter T85.698C Other mechanical complication of oranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T86.698 Other mechanical complication of oranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T86.11 Kidney transplant rejection T86.12 Kidney transplant infection T86.19 Other transplanted tissue rejection T86.89 Other transplanted tissue fraction T86.89 Other transplanted dissue failure T86.89 Other transplanted dissue failure T86.89 Other transplanted dissue failure T86.89 Other transplanted organ and tissue failure T86.89 Unspecified complication of other transplanted organ and tis	T85.630D	Leakage of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter
T85.631D Leakage of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter T85.638A Leakage of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, sequela T85.638A Leakage of other specified internal prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T85.638B Leakage of other specified internal prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T85.638C Leakage of other specified internal prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T85.639C Other mechanical complication of epidural and subdural infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.690D Other mechanical complication of epidural and subdural infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.691A Other mechanical complication of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, initial encounter T85.691D Other mechanical complication of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, initial encounter T85.691D Other mechanical complication of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter T85.691D Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, initial encounter T85.692D Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, subsequent encounter T85.692D Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, sequela T85.692B Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, sequela T85.698D Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, initial encounter Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T86.698D Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T86.698D Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T86.699 Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, sequela T86.10 Unspecified complication of idiney transplant T86.11 Kidney transplant feition T86.12 Kidney transplant feition T86.13 Kidney transplant feition T86.19 Other complication of kidney transplanted T86.890 Unspecified complication of other transplanted organ and tissue T86.891 Unspecified transplanted organ and tiss	T85.630S	Leakage of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, sequela
T85.631S Leakage of other specified internal prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T85.638D Leakage of other specified internal prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T85.638S Leakage of other specified internal prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T85.690A Other mechanical complication of epidural and subdural infusion catheter, initial encounter T85.690A Other mechanical complication of epidural and subdural infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.690S Other mechanical complication of epidural and subdural infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.691D Other mechanical complication of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter T85.691D Other mechanical complication of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter T85.691D Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, initial encounter T85.692A Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, subsequent encounter T85.692A Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, subsequent encounter T85.698A Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, initial encounter T85.698B Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.698B Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.698B Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.698C Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.698B Other complication of kidney transplant T86.11 Kidney transplant failure T86.13 Kidney transplant infection T86.19 Other complication of kidney transplant T86.890 Other transplanted tissue rejection T86.891 Other transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.892 Other transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.893 Unspecified complication of other transplanted organ and tissue T86.99 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.90 Unspecified transplanted orga	T85.631A	Leakage of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, initial encounter
T85.638A Leakage of other specified internal prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter T85.638B Leakage of other specified internal prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter Leakage of other specified internal prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter Leakage of other specified internal prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, sequela T85.690A Other mechanical complication of epidural and subdural infusion catheter, initial encounter oncounter mechanical complication of epidural and subdural infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.690S Other mechanical complication of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter T85.691A Other mechanical complication of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter T85.691S Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, initial encounter T85.692A Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, subsequent encounter T85.692D Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, sequela Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, sequela Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, initial encounter T85.698A Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter Unspecified Complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter Unspecified Complication of kidney transplant T86.11 Kidney transplant rejection Kidney transplant (Kidney transplant rejection Other complication of kidney transplant (Sidney transplant dissue rejection Unspecified complication of kidney transplanted organ and tissue Unspecified complication of other transplanted organ and tissue (Sidney transplanted organ and tissue (Sidney transplanted organ and tissue rejection Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue infection Other complications of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue Fallure Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue re	T85.631D	Leakage of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter
T85.638D Leakage of other specified internal prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter T85.638S Leakage of other specified internal prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, sequela T85.690A Other mechanical complication of epidural and subdural infusion catheter, initial encounter T85.690D Other mechanical complication of epidural and subdural infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.691A Other mechanical complication of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, sequela T85.691D Other mechanical complication of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter T85.691D Other mechanical complication of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter T85.691D Other mechanical complication of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, sequela T85.692D Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, initial encounter T85.692D Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, subsequent encounter T85.698A Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, sequela T85.698B Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, initial encounter T85.698S Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.698S Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.698S Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, sequela T86.10 Unspecified complication of kidney transplant T86.11 Kidney transplant rejection T86.12 Kidney transplant fiaiture T86.13 Kidney transplant infection T86.89 Other transplanted tissue rejection T86.89 Other transplanted tissue infection T86.89 Other transplanted organ and tissue infection T86.89 Other complication of other transplanted tissue T86.89 Unspecified complication of other transplanted organ and tissue T86.90 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue infection T86.91 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue infection T86.92 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue infection T86.93 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue infection T8	T85.631S	Leakage of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, sequela
encounter T85.638S Leakage of other specified internal prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, sequela T85.690D Other mechanical complication of epidural and subdural infusion catheter, initial encounter T85.690S Other mechanical complication of epidural and subdural infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.691S Other mechanical complication of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, initial encounter T85.691D Other mechanical complication of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter T85.691D Other mechanical complication of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter T85.692D Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, initial encounter T85.692D Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, subsequent encounter T85.692D Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, sequela Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, sequela Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.698D Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.698S Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.698S Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, sequela Unspecified complication of kidney transplant T86.11 Kidney transplant rejection T86.12 Kidney transplant failure T86.13 Kidney transplant dissue rejection T86.891 Other transplanted tissue failure T86.892 Other transplanted tissue failure T86.893 Other complication of other transplanted tissue Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue infection T86.91 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.92 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.93 Other complications of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T86.94 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.99 Other specified complication of other transplanted organ and tissue T86.99 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rej	T85.638A	Leakage of other specified internal prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter
T85.690A Other mechanical complication of epidural and subdural infusion catheter, initial encounter mechanical complication of epidural and subdural infusion catheter, subsequent encounter Other mechanical complication of epidural and subdural infusion catheter, sequela Other mechanical complication of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, initial encounter Other mechanical complication of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter Other mechanical complication of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, initial encounter Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, initial encounter Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, subsequent encounter Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, subsequent encounter Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, sequela Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, initial encounter Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, sequela Other mechanical complication of kidney transplant infusion catheter, sequela Kidney transplant rejection Kidney transplant failure Kidney transplant failure Kidney transplant failure Kidney transplant failure T86.13 Kidney transplanted tissue rejection T86.89 Other transplanted tissue failure T86.891 Other transplanted tissue failure T86.892 Other transplanted organ and tissue Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue Unspecified complication of other transplanted organ and tissue T86.91 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue failure T86.92 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue failure T86.93 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue failure T86.94 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue failure T86.95 Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classifi	T85.638D	
T85.690D Other mechanical complication of epidural and subdural infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.690S Other mechanical complication of epidural and subdural infusion catheter, sequela T85.691D Other mechanical complication of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, initial encounter T85.691D Other mechanical complication of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter T85.691S Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, initial encounter T85.692D Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, subsequent encounter T85.692D Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, sequela T85.692D Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, sequela T85.692D Other mechanical complication of ranial or spinal infusion catheter, initial encounter T85.692D Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.693D Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.693D Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.693D Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, sequela T86.10 Unspecified complication of kidney transplant T86.11 Kidney transplant rejection T86.12 Kidney transplant infection T86.13 Kidney transplant infection T86.19 Other complication of kidney transplant T86.89 Other transplanted tissue rejection T86.891 Other transplanted tissue infection T86.892 Other transplanted organ and tissue infection T86.90 Unspecified complication of other transplanted organ and tissue T86.91 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue failure T86.92 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue infection T86.93 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue failure T86.94 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue failure T86.95 Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, subsequent encounter T88.8xx Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, sequela T88.8xx Other	T85.638S	Leakage of other specified internal prosthetic devices, implants and grafts, sequela
encounter T85.690S Other mechanical complication of epidural and subdural infusion catheter, sequela T85.691A Other mechanical complication of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, initial encounter T85.691D Other mechanical complication of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter T85.691S Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, initial encounter T85.692A Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, initial encounter T85.692D Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, subsequent encounter T85.692S Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, sequela T85.698A Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, initial encounter T85.698D Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.698S Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.698S Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, sequela T86.10 Unspecified complication of kidney transplant T86.11 Kidney transplant rejection T86.12 Kidney transplant failure T86.81 Kidney transplant infection T86.80 Other complication of kidney transplant T86.89 Other transplanted tissue rejection T86.89 Other transplanted tissue infection T86.89 Other transplanted tissue infection T86.89 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue T86.90 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.91 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.92 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.93 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.90 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.91 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.92 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.93 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.94 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.95 Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, subsequent encounter T86.96 Other specifie	T85.690A	Other mechanical complication of epidural and subdural infusion catheter, initial encounter
T85.691A Other mechanical complication of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, initial encounter T85.691D Other mechanical complication of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter T85.691S Other mechanical complication of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, sequela T85.692D Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, sinitial encounter T85.692D Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, subsequent encounter T85.692D Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, sequela T85.692D Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, sequela T85.693A Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, initial encounter T85.693B Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.693B Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.693B Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, sequela T86.10 Unspecified complication of kidney transplant T86.11 Kidney transplant rejection T86.12 Kidney transplant failure T86.13 Kidney transplant failure T86.19 Other complication of kidney transplant T86.890 Other transplanted tissue rejection T86.891 Other transplanted tissue failure T86.892 Other transplanted tissue infection T86.893 Other complications of other transplanted tissue T86.990 Unspecified complication of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T86.901 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.902 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue infection T86.903 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue infection T86.904 Other specified transplanted organ and tissue infection T86.905 Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, subsequent encounter T86.905 Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, sequela T86.805 Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue	T85.690D	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
T85.691D Other mechanical complication of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter T85.691S Other mechanical complication of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, sequela T85.692A Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, initial encounter T85.692D Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, subsequent encounter T85.692S Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, sequela T85.698A Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, initial encounter T85.698D Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.698D Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.698D Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.698D Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T86.10 Unspecified complication of kidney transplant T86.11 Kidney transplant rejection T86.12 Kidney transplant faction T86.13 Kidney transplant infection T86.19 Other complication of kidney transplant T86.890 Other transplanted tissue rejection T86.891 Other transplanted tissue failure T86.892 Other transplanted tissue infection T86.893 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue T86.90 Unspecified complication of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T86.91 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.93 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue failure T86.99 Other complications of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T86.99 Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, subsequent encounter T86.90 Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, sequela Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue	T85.690S	Other mechanical complication of epidural and subdural infusion catheter, sequela
T85.691S Other mechanical complication of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, sequela T85.692A Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, initial encounter T85.692D Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, subsequent encounter T85.692S Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, sequela T85.698A Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, initial encounter T85.698D Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.698S Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.698S Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.698S Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, sequela T86.10 Unspecified complication of kidney transplant T86.11 Kidney transplant fejection T86.12 Kidney transplant fejection T86.13 Kidney transplant infection T86.19 Other complication of kidney transplant T86.890 Other transplanted tissue ejection T86.891 Other transplanted tissue infection T86.892 Other complications of other transplanted tissue T86.893 Unspecified complication of other transplanted organ and tissue T86.90 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.91 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.92 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.93 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.99 Other complications of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T86.99 Other complications of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T86.99 Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, subsequent encounter T88.8xxS Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, sequela Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue	T85.691A	Other mechanical complication of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, initial encounter
T85.692A Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, initial encounter T85.692D Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, subsequent encounter T85.698A Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, sequela T85.698A Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, initial encounter T85.698D Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.698S Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.698S Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.698S Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, sequela T86.10 Unspecified complication of kidney transplant T86.11 Kidney transplant rejection T86.12 Kidney transplant failure T86.13 Kidney transplant failure T86.19 Other complication of kidney transplant T86.890 Other transplanted tissue rejection T86.891 Other transplanted tissue infection T86.892 Other transplanted tissue infection T86.893 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue T86.90 Unspecified complication of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T86.91 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.92 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue failure T86.93 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue failure T86.99 Other complications of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T86.99 Other complications of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T88.8xxD Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, subsequent encounter T88.8xxS Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, sequela Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue	T85.691D	Other mechanical complication of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter
T85.692D Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, subsequent encounter T85.692S Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, sequela T85.698A Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, initial encounter T85.698D Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.698S Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.698S Other mechanical complication of spinal infusion catheter, sequela T86.10 Unspecified complication of kidney transplant T86.11 Kidney transplant rejection T86.12 Kidney transplant failure T86.13 Kidney transplant infection T86.19 Other complication of kidney transplant T86.890 Other transplanted tissue rejection T86.891 Other transplanted tissue failure T86.892 Other transplanted tissue infection T86.893 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue T86.99 Unspecified complication of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T86.91 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.92 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.93 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue failure T86.99 Other complications of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T86.99 Other complications of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T86.99 Other complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, subsequent encounter T88.8xxS Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, sequela T88.8xxS Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, sequela T80.70 Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue	T85.691S	Other mechanical complication of intraperitoneal dialysis catheter, sequela
T85.692S Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, sequela T85.698A Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, initial encounter T85.698D Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.698S Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, sequela T86.10 Unspecified complication of kidney transplant infusion catheter, sequela T86.11 Kidney transplant rejection T86.12 Kidney transplant failure T86.13 Kidney transplant infection T86.19 Other complication of kidney transplant T86.890 Other transplanted tissue rejection T86.891 Other transplanted tissue infection T86.892 Other transplanted tissue infection T86.898 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue T86.990 Unspecified complication of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T86.91 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.91 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.92 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.93 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue failure T86.99 Other complications of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T86.99 Other complications of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T88.8xxD Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, subsequent encounter T88.8xxS Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, sequela Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue	T85.692A	Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, initial encounter
T85.698A Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, initial encounter T85.698D Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.698S Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, sequela T86.10 Unspecified complication of kidney transplant T86.11 Kidney transplant rejection T86.12 Kidney transplant failure T86.13 Kidney transplant infection T86.19 Other complication of kidney transplant T86.890 Other transplanted tissue rejection T86.891 Other transplanted tissue failure T86.892 Other transplanted tissue infection T86.898 Other complications of other transplanted tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T86.90 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.91 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.92 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue failure T86.93 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue failure T86.99 Other complications of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue infection T86.99 Other specified transplanted organ and tissue infection T88.8xxD Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, subsequent encounter T88.8xxS Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, sequela Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue	T85.692D	Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, subsequent encounter
T85.698D Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.698S Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, sequela T86.10 Unspecified complication of kidney transplant T86.11 Kidney transplant rejection T86.12 Kidney transplant failure T86.13 Kidney transplant infection T86.19 Other complication of kidney transplant T86.890 Other transplanted tissue rejection T86.891 Other transplanted tissue failure T86.892 Other transplanted tissue infection T86.898 Other complications of other transplanted tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue T86.90 Unspecified complication of other transplanted organ and tissue T86.91 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.91 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue failure T86.92 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue failure T86.93 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue failure T86.99 Other complications of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue failure T86.99 Other complications of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T86.99 Other specified transplanted organ and tissue infection T86.898 Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, subsequent encounter T88.8xxS Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, sequela Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings	T85.692S	Other mechanical complication of permanent sutures, sequela
T85.698D Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, subsequent encounter T85.698S Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, sequela T86.10 Unspecified complication of kidney transplant (kidney transplant rejection T86.11 Kidney transplant rejection Kidney transplant failure Kidney transplant failure T86.13 Kidney transplant infection T86.19 Other complication of kidney transplant (hidney transplant to the complication of kidney transplant (hidney transplant to the transplanted tissue rejection T86.891 Other transplanted tissue failure T86.892 Other transplanted tissue infection Other transplanted tissue Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue Unspecified complication of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T86.99 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue failure Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue failure Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue infection Other complications of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue failure T86.99 Other complications of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue (her specified transplanted organ and tissue infection Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, subsequent encounter T88.8xxS Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, sequela Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings	T85.698A	Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, initial encounter
T86.10 Unspecified complication of kidney transplant T86.11 Kidney transplant rejection T86.12 Kidney transplant failure T86.13 Kidney transplant infection T86.19 Other complication of kidney transplant T86.890 Other transplanted tissue rejection T86.891 Other transplanted tissue failure T86.892 Other transplanted tissue infection T86.898 Other complications of other transplanted tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue T86.90 Unspecified complication of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T86.91 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.92 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue failure T86.93 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue infection T86.99 Other complications of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T88.8xxD Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, subsequent encounter T88.8xxS Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, sequela  Z00.5 Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings	T85.698D	
T86.11 Kidney transplant rejection T86.12 Kidney transplant failure T86.13 Kidney transplant infection T86.19 Other complication of kidney transplant T86.890 Other transplanted tissue rejection T86.891 Other transplanted tissue failure T86.892 Other transplanted tissue infection T86.898 Other complications of other transplanted tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue T86.90 Unspecified complication of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T86.91 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.92 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue failure T86.93 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue infection T86.99 Other complications of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T88.8xxD Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, subsequent encounter T88.8xxS Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, sequela  Z00.5 Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings	T85.698S	Other mechanical complication of cranial or spinal infusion catheter, sequela
T86.12 Kidney transplant failure T86.13 Kidney transplant infection T86.19 Other complication of kidney transplant T86.890 Other transplanted tissue rejection T86.891 Other transplanted tissue failure T86.892 Other transplanted tissue infection T86.898 Other complications of other transplanted tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue T86.90 Unspecified complication of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T86.91 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.92 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue failure T86.93 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue infection T86.99 Other complications of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T88.8xxD Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, subsequent encounter T88.8xxS Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, sequela  Z00.5 Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue  Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings	T86.10	Unspecified complication of kidney transplant
T86.13 Kidney transplant infection T86.19 Other complication of kidney transplant T86.890 Other transplanted tissue rejection T86.891 Other transplanted tissue failure T86.892 Other transplanted tissue infection T86.898 Other complications of other transplanted tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue T86.90 Unspecified complication of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T86.91 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.92 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue failure T86.93 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue infection T86.99 Other complications of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T88.8xxD Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, subsequent encounter T88.8xxS Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, sequela  Z00.5 Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue  Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings	T86.11	Kidney transplant rejection
T86.19 Other complication of kidney transplant T86.890 Other transplanted tissue rejection T86.891 Other transplanted tissue failure T86.892 Other transplanted tissue infection T86.898 Other complications of other transplanted tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue T86.90 Unspecified complication of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T86.91 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.92 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue failure T86.93 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue infection T86.99 Other complications of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T88.8xxD Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, subsequent encounter T88.8xxS Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, sequela  Z00.5 Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue  Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings	T86.12	Kidney transplant failure
T86.890 Other transplanted tissue rejection T86.891 Other transplanted tissue failure T86.892 Other complications of other transplanted tissue T86.898 Other complication of other transplanted tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue T86.90 Unspecified complication of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T86.91 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.92 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue failure T86.93 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue infection T86.99 Other complications of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T88.8xxD Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, subsequent encounter T88.8xxS Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, sequela  Z00.5 Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue  Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings	T86.13	Kidney transplant infection
T86.891 Other transplanted tissue failure T86.892 Other complications of other transplanted tissue T86.898 Other complications of other transplanted tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue T86.90 Unspecified complication of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T86.91 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.92 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue failure T86.93 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue infection T86.99 Other complications of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T88.8xxD Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, subsequent encounter T88.8xxS Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, sequela  Z00.5 Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue  Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings	T86.19	Other complication of kidney transplant
T86.892 Other transplanted tissue infection T86.898 Other complications of other transplanted tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue T86.90 Unspecified complication of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T86.91 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.92 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue failure T86.93 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue infection T86.99 Other complications of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T88.8xxD Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, subsequent encounter T88.8xxS Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, sequela  Z00.5 Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings	T86.890	Other transplanted tissue rejection
T86.898 Other complications of other transplanted tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue T86.90 Unspecified complication of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T86.91 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.92 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue failure T86.93 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue infection T86.99 Other complications of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T88.8xxD Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, subsequent encounter T88.8xxS Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, sequela  Z00.5 Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue  Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings	T86.891	Other transplanted tissue failure
T86.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue T86.90 Unspecified complication of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T86.91 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.92 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue failure T86.93 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue infection T86.99 Other complications of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T88.8xxD Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, subsequent encounter T88.8xxS Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, sequela  Z00.5 Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue  Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings	T86.892	Other transplanted tissue infection
T86.90 Unspecified complication of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T86.91 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.92 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue failure T86.93 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue infection T86.99 Other complications of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T88.8xxD Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, subsequent encounter T88.8xxS Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, sequela  Z00.5 Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue  Z00.70 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings	T86.898	Other complications of other transplanted tissue
T86.91 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection T86.92 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue failure T86.93 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue infection T86.99 Other complications of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T88.8xxD Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, subsequent encounter T88.8xxS Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, sequela  Z00.5 Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue  Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings	T86.899	Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue
T86.92 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue failure T86.93 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue infection T86.99 Other complications of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T88.8xxD Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, subsequent encounter T88.8xxS Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, sequela  Z00.5 Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue  Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings	T86.90	Unspecified complication of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue
T86.93 Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue infection T86.99 Other complications of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue T88.8xxD Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, subsequent encounter T88.8xxS Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, sequela  Z00.5 Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue  Z00.70 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings	T86.91	Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue rejection
T86.99 Other complications of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue  T88.8xxD Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, subsequent encounter  T88.8xxS Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, sequela  Z00.5 Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue  Z00.70 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings	T86.92	Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue failure
T88.8xxD Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, subsequent encounter  T88.8xxS Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, sequela  Z00.5 Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue  Z00.70 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings	T86.93	Unspecified transplanted organ and tissue infection
subsequent encounter  T88.8xxS Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, sequela  Z00.5 Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue  Z00.70 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings	T86.99	Other complications of unspecified transplanted organ and tissue
T88.8xxS Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified, sequela  Z00.5 Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue  Z00.70 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings	T88.8xxD	
Z00.5 Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue  Z00.70 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings	T88.8xxS	Other specified complications of surgical and medical care, not elsewhere classified,
findings	Z00.5	
	Z00.70	
	Z00.71	

700.0	For example of an other property of the second seco
Z00.8	Encounter for other general examination
Z48.21	Encounter for aftercare following heart transplant
Z48.22	Encounter for aftercare following kidney transplant
Z48.23	Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant
Z48.280	Encounter for aftercare following heart-lung transplant
Z48.298	Encounter for aftercare following other organ transplant
Z52.4	Kidney donor
Z52.6	Liver donor
Z80.0	Family history of malignant neoplasm of digestive organs
Z80.51	Family history of malignant neoplasm of kidney
Z85.3	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of breast
Z85.43	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of ovary
Z85.47	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of testis
Z85.50	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified urinary tract organ
Z85.51	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of bladder
Z85.528	Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of kidney
Z85.53	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of renal pelvis
Z85.54	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of ureter
Z85.59	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other urinary tract organ
Z90.5	Acquired absence of kidney
Z93.3	Colostomy status
Z94.0	Kidney transplant status
Z94.1	Heart transplant status
Z94.3	Heart and lungs transplant status
Z94.4	Liver transplant status
Z94.82	Intestine transplant status
Z94.83	Pancreas transplant status
Z94.89	Other transplanted organ and tissue status
Z96.641	Presence of right artificial hip joint
Z96.642	Presence of left artificial hip joint
Z96.643	Presence of artificial hip joint, bilateral
Z96.649	Presence of unspecified artificial hip joint
·	

## **CPT Codes: 72195, 72196, 72197 MRI pelvis**

CPT codes	Code Description
72195	MRI pelvis without contrast
72196	MRI pelvis with contrast
72197	MRI pelvis without contrast, followed by re-imaging with contrast

## **ICD-10 Diagnoses Codes**

ICD-10	Code Description
A06.4	Amebic liver abscess
A18.01	Tuberculosis of spine
A18.11	Tuberculosis of kidney and ureter

A18.12	Tuberculosis of bladder
A18.13	Tuberculosis of other urinary organs
A18.14	Tuberculosis of prostate
A18.15	Tuberculosis of other male genital organs
A18.16	Tuberculosis of cervix
A18.17	Tuberculous female pelvic inflammatory disease
A18.18	Tuberculosis of other female genital organs
A18.2	Tuberculous peripheral lymphadenopathy
A18.31	Tuberculous peritonitis
A18.32	Tuberculous enteritis
A18.39	Retroperitoneal tuberculosis
A18.7	Tuberculosis of adrenal glands
A18.83	Tuberculosis of digestive tract organs, not elsewhere classified
A39.1	Waterhouse-Friderichsen syndrome
A41.3	Sepsis due to Hemophilus influenzae
A41.50	Gram-negative sepsis, unspecified
A41.51	Sepsis due to Escherichia coli [E. coli]
A41.52	Sepsis due to Pseudomonas
A41.53	Sepsis due to Serratia
A41.59	Other Gram-negative sepsis
A51.42	Secondary syphilitic female pelvic disease
A51.49	Other secondary syphilitic conditions
A52.01	Syphilitic aneurysm of aorta
A52.76	Other genitourinary symptomatic late syphilis
A53.9	Syphilis, unspecified
A54.24	Gonococcal female pelvic inflammatory disease
A56.02	Chlamydial vulvovaginitis
A56.11	Chlamydial female pelvic inflammatory disease
B25.2	Cytomegaloviral pancreatitis
B37.7	Candidal sepsis
B37.89	Other sites of candidiasis
B38.7	Disseminated coccidioidomycosis
B38.89	Other forms of coccidioidomycosis
B65.0	Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma haematobium [urinary schistosomiasis]
B65.1	Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma mansoni [intestinal schistosomiasis]
B65.2	Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma japonicum
B65.3	Cercarial dermatitis
B65.8	Other schistosomiasis
B65.9	Schistosomiasis, unspecified
B66.0	Opisthorchiasis
B66.1	Clonorchiasis
B66.2	Dicroceliasis
B66.3	Fascioliasis

B66.4	Paragonimiasis
B66.5	Fasciolopsiasis
B66.8	Other specified fluke infections
B66.9	Fluke infection, unspecified
B67.0	Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver
B67.1	Echinococcus granulosus infection of lung
B67.2	Echinococcus granulosus infection of bone
B67.31	Echinococcus granulosus infection, thyroid gland
B67.32	Echinococcus granulosus infection, multiple sites
B67.39	Echinococcus granulosus infection, other sites
B67.4	Echinococcus granulosus infection, unspecified
B67.5	Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver
B67.61	Echinococcus multilocularis infection, multiple sites
B67.69	Echinococcus multilocularis infection, other sites
B67.7	Echinococcus multilocularis infection, unspecified
B67.8	Echinococcosis, unspecified, of liver
B67.90	Echinococcosis, unspecified
B67.99	Other echinococcosis
B68.0	Taenia solium taeniasis
B68.1	Taenia saginata taeniasis
B68.9	Taeniasis, unspecified
B69.0	Cysticercosis of central nervous system
B69.1	Cysticercosis of eye
B69.81	Myositis in cysticercosis
B69.89	Cysticercosis of other sites
B69.9	Cysticercosis, unspecified
B70.0	Diphyllobothriasis
B70.1	Sparganosis
B71.0	Hymenolepiasis
B71.1	Dipylidiasis
B71.8	Other specified cestode infections
B71.9	Cestode infection, unspecified
B72	Dracunculiasis
B73.00	Onchocerciasis with eye involvement, unspecified
B73.01	Onchocerciasis with endophthalmitis
B73.02	Onchocerciasis with glaucoma
B73.09	Onchocerciasis with other eye involvement
B73.1	Onchocerciasis without eye disease
B74.0	Filariasis due to Wuchereria bancrofti
B74.1	Filariasis due to Brugia malayi
B74.2	Filariasis due to Brugia timori
B74.3	Loiasis
B74.4	Mansonelliasis

B74.8	Other filariases
B74.9	Filariasis, unspecified
B75	Trichinellosis
B76.0	Ancylostomiasis
B76.1	Necatoriasis
B76.8	Other hookworm diseases
B76.9	Hookworm disease, unspecified
B77.0	Ascariasis with intestinal complications
B77.81	Ascariasis pneumonia
B77.89	Ascariasis with other complications
B77.9	Ascariasis, unspecified
B78.0	Intestinal strongyloidiasis
B78.7	Disseminated strongyloidiasis
B78.9	Strongyloidiasis, unspecified
B79	Trichuriasis
B80	Enterobiasis
B81.0	Anisakiasis
B81.1	Intestinal capillariasis
B81.2	Trichostrongyliasis
B81.3	Intestinal angiostrongyliasis
B81.4	Mixed intestinal helminthiases
B81.8	Other specified intestinal helminthiases
B82.0	Intestinal helminthiasis, unspecified
B82.9	Intestinal parasitism, unspecified
B83.0	Visceral larva migrans
B83.1	Gnathostomiasis
B83.2	Angiostrongyliasis due to Parastrongylus cantonensis
B83.3	Syngamiasis
B83.8	Other specified helminthiases
B83.9	Helminthiasis, unspecified
D25.0	Submucous leiomyoma of uterus
D25.1	Intramural leiomyoma of uterus
D25.2	Subserosal leiomyoma of uterus
D25.9	Leiomyoma of uterus, unspecified
D45	Polycythemia vera
D47.3	Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia
D50.9	Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified
D53.9	Nutritional anemia, unspecified
D56.4	Hereditary persistence of fetal hemoglobin [HPFH]
D57.00	Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified
D57.01	Hb-SS disease with acute chest syndrome
D57.02	Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration
D57.03	Hb-SS disease with cerebral vascular involvement

D57.04	Hb-SS disease with dactylitis
D57.09	Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication
D57.1	Sickle-cell disease without crisis
D57.20	Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis
D57.211	Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome
D57.212	Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration
D57.213	Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement
D57.214	Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis
D57.218	Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication
D57.219	Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified
D57.80	Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis
D57.811	Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome
D57.812	Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration
D57.813	Other sickle-cell disorders with cerebral vascular involvement
D57.814	Other sickle-cell disorders with dactylitis
D57.818	Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication
D57.819	Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis, unspecified
D58.2	Other hemoglobinopathies
D64.9	Anemia, unspecified
D69.0	Allergic purpura
D69.3	Immune thrombocytopenic purpura
D69.41	Evans syndrome
D69.42	Congenital and hereditary thrombocytopenia purpura
D69.49	Other primary thrombocytopenia
D69.51	Posttransfusion Purpura
D69.59	Other Secondary Thrombocytopenia
D69.6	Thrombocytopenia, unspecified
D73.0	Hyposplenism
D73.1	Hypersplenism
D73.2	Chronic congestive splenomegaly
D73.3	Abscess of spleen
D73.4	Cyst of spleen
D73.5	Infarction of spleen
D73.89	Other diseases of spleen
D73.9	Disease of spleen, unspecified
D76.3	Other histiocytosis syndromes
D86.0	Sarcoidosis of lung
D86.1	Sarcoidosis of lymph nodes
D86.2	Sarcoidosis of lung with sarcoidosis of lymph nodes
D86.3	Sarcoidosis of skin
D86.81	Sarcoid meningitis
D86.82	Multiple cranial nerve palsies in sarcoidosis
D86.83	Sarcoid iridocyclitis

D86.84	Sarcoid pyelonephritis
D86.85	Sarcoid myocarditis
D86.86	Sarcoid arthropathy
D86.87	Sarcoid myositis
D86.89	Sarcoidosis of other sites
D86.9	Sarcoidosis, unspecified
E08.649	Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma
E10.65	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia
E10.8	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications
E11.65	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia
E11.8	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications
E13.8	Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications
E16.0	Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma
E16.1	Other hypoglycemia
E16.3	Increased secretion of glucagon
E16.4	Increased secretion of gastrin
E16.8	Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion
E16.9	Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified
E24.0	Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease
E24.2	Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome
E24.3	Ectopic ACTH syndrome
E24.4	Alcohol-induced pseudo-Cushing's syndrome
E24.8	Other Cushing's syndrome
E24.9	Cushing's syndrome, unspecified
E25.0	Congenital adrenogenital disorders associated with enzyme deficiency
E25.8	Other adrenogenital disorders
E25.9	Adrenogenital disorder, unspecified
E26.01	Conn's syndrome
E26.02	Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism
E26.09	Other primary hyperaldosteronism
E26.1	Secondary hyperaldosteronism
E26.81	Bartter's syndrome
E26.89	Other hyperaldosteronism
E26.9	Hyperaldosteronism, unspecified
E27.0	Other adrenocortical overactivity
E27.1	Primary adrenocortical insufficiency
E27.2	Addisonian crisis
E27.3	Drug-induced adrenocortical insufficiency
E27.40	Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency
E27.49	Other adrenocortical insufficiency
E27.5	Adrenomedullary hyperfunction
E27.8	Other specified disorders of adrenal gland
E27.9	Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified

E28.0	Estrogen excess
E28.1	Androgen excess
E28.2	Polycystic ovarian syndrome
E28.310	Symptomatic premature menopause
E28.319	Asymptomatic premature menopause
E28.39	Other primary ovarian failure
E28.8	Other ovarian dysfunction
E28.9	Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified
E35	Disorders of endocrine glands in diseases classified elsewhere
E80.4	Gilbert syndrome
E80.5	Crigler-Najjar syndrome
E80.6	Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism
E80.7	Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified
E83.10	Disorder of Iron Metabolism, Unspecified
E83.110	Hereditary Hemochromatosis
E83.111	Hemochromatosis Due to Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions
E83.118	Other Hemochromatosis
E83.119	Hemochromatosis, Unspecified
E83.19	Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism
E83.59	Other disorders of calcium metabolism
E89.40	Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure
E89.41	Symptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure
E89.6	Postprocedural adrenocortical (-medullary) hypofunction
G57.00	Lesion of sciatic nerve, unspecified lower limb
G57.01	Lesion of sciatic nerve, right lower limb
G57.02	Lesion of sciatic nerve, left lower limb
G57.03	Lesion of sciatic nerve, bilateral lower limbs
I12.0	Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 5 chronic kidney disease or end stage renal disease
l12.9	Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease,
140.0	or unspecified chronic kidney disease
I13.0	Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease with heart failure and stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease
I13.10	Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease
I13.11	Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease, or end stage renal disease
I13.2	Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease with heart failure and with stage 5 chronic kidney disease, or end stage renal disease
I15.0	Renovascular hypertension
l15.2	Hypertension secondary to endocrine disorders
I15.8	Other secondary hypertension
I15.9	Secondary hypertension, unspecified
170.0	Atherosclerosis of aorta
I71.00	Dissection of unspecified site of aorta
I71.010	Dissection of ascending aorta

174.044	
171.011 171.012	Dissection of aortic arch
171.012	Dissection of descending thoracic aorta  Dissection of thoracic aorta, unspecified
171.019	Dissection of thoracic aorta, unspecified  Dissection of abdominal aorta
171.03	Dissection of thoracoabdominal aorta
171.03	
171.10	Thoracic aortic aneurysm, ruptured, unspecified Aneurysm of the ascending aorta, ruptured
171.11	Aneurysm of the aortic arch, ruptured
171.12	Aneurysm of the descending thoracic aorta, ruptured
171.20	Thoracic aortic aneurysm, without rupture, unspecified
171.21	Aneurysm of the ascending aorta, without rupture
171.22	Aneurysm of the aortic arch, without rupture
171.23	Aneurysm of the descending thoracic aorta, without rupture
I71.30	Abdominal aortic aneurysm, ruptured, unspecified
I71.31	Pararenal abdominal aortic aneurysm, ruptured
I71.32	Juxtarenal abdominal aortic aneurysm, ruptured
I71.33	Infrarenal abdominal aortic aneurysm, ruptured
I71.40	Abdominal aortic aneurysm, without rupture, unspecified
171.41	Pararenal abdominal aortic aneurysm, without rupture
171.42	Juxtarenal abdominal aortic aneurysm, without rupture
171.43	Infrarenal abdominal acrtic aneurysm, without rupture
I71.50 I71.51	Thoracoabdominal aortic aneurysm, ruptured, unspecified
171.51	Supraceliac aneurysm of the abdominal aorta, ruptured Paravisceral aneurysm of the abdominal aorta, ruptured
171.60	Thoracoabdominal aortic aneurysm, without rupture, unspecified
171.61	Supraceliac aneurysm of the abdominal aorta, without rupture
171.62	Paravisceral aneurysm of the abdominal aorta, without rupture
171.8	Aortic aneurysm of unspecified site, ruptured
I71.9	Aortic aneurysm of unspecified site, without rupture
172.2	Aneurysm of renal artery
172.3	Aneurysm of iliac artery
172.8	Aneurysm of other specified arteries
174.01	Saddle Embolus of Abdominal Aorta
174.09	Other Arterial Embolism and Thrombosis Of Abdominal Aorta
177.0	Arteriovenous fistula, acquired
177.1	Stricture of artery
177.2	Rupture of artery
177.3	Arterial fibromuscular dysplasia
177.4	Celiac artery compression syndrome
177.5	Necrosis of artery
177.6	Arteritis, unspecified
177.810	Thoracic aortic ectasia
177.811	Abdominal aortic ectasia
177.812	Thoracoabdominal aortic ectasia
177.819	Aortic ectasia, unspecified site
177.89	Other specified disorders of arteries and arterioles
177.9	Disorder of arteries and arterioles, unspecified
179.0	Aneurysm of aorta in diseases classified elsewhere

I81	Portal vein thrombosis
182.0	Budd-Chiari syndrome
182.3	Embolism and thrombosis of renal vein
185.00	Esophageal varices without bleeding
185.01	Esophageal varices with bleeding
186.2	Pelvic varices
188.0	Nonspecific mesenteric lymphadenitis
189.0	Lymphedema, not elsewhere classified
J86.0	Pyothorax with fistula
K21.9	Gastro-esophageal reflux disease without esophagitis
K22.3	Perforation of esophagus
K22.6	Gastro-esophageal laceration-hemorrhage syndrome
K22.70	Barrett's esophagus without dysplasia
K22.710	Barrett's esophagus with low grade dysplasia
K22.711	Barrett's esophagus with high grade dysplasia
K22.719	Barrett's esophagus with dysplasia, unspecified
K22.8	Other specified diseases of esophagus
K23	Disorders of esophagus in diseases classified elsewhere
K25.0	Acute gastric ulcer with hemorrhage
K25.1	Acute gastric ulcer with perforation
K25.2	Acute gastric ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation
K25.3	Acute gastric ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation
K25.4	Chronic or unspecified gastric ulcer with hemorrhage
K25.5	Chronic or unspecified gastric ulcer with perforation
K25.6	Chronic or unspecified gastric ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation
K25.7	Chronic gastric ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation
K25.9	Gastric ulcer, unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or perforation
K26.0	Acute duodenal ulcer with hemorrhage
K26.1	Acute duodenal ulcer with perforation
K26.2	Acute duodenal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation
K26.3	Acute duodenal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation
K26.4	Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with hemorrhage
K26.5	Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with perforation
K26.6	Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation
K27.0	Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with hemorrhage
K27.1	Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with perforation
K27.2	Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation
K27.3	Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation
K27.4	Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with hemorrhage
K27.5	Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with perforation
K27.6	Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and
	perforation

K27.9	Peptic ulcer, site unspecified, unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or perforation
K28.0	Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage
K28.1	Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation
K28.2	Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation
K28.3	Acute gastrojejunal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation
K28.4	Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage
K28.5	Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation
K28.6	Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation
K28.7	Chronic gastrojejunal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation
K28.9	Gastrojejunal ulcer, unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or perforation
K29.00	Acute gastritis without bleeding
K29.01	Acute gastritis with bleeding
K29.20	Alcoholic gastritis without bleeding
K29.21	Alcoholic gastritis with bleeding
K29.30	Chronic superficial gastritis without bleeding
K29.31	Chronic superficial gastritis with bleeding
K29.40	Chronic atrophic gastritis without bleeding
K29.41	Chronic atrophic gastritis with bleeding
K29.50	Unspecified chronic gastritis without bleeding
K29.51	Unspecified chronic gastritis with bleeding
K29.60	Other gastritis without bleeding
K29.61	Other gastritis with bleeding
K29.70	Gastritis, unspecified, without bleeding
K29.71	Gastritis, unspecified, with bleeding
K29.80	Duodenitis without bleeding
K29.81	Duodenitis with bleeding
K29.90	Gastroduodenitis, unspecified, without bleeding
K29.91	Gastroduodenitis, unspecified, with bleeding
K31.3	Pylorospasm, not elsewhere classified
K31.7	Polyp of stomach and duodenum
K31.811	Angiodysplasia of stomach and duodenum with bleeding
K31.819	Angiodysplasia of stomach and duodenum without bleeding
K31.82	Dieulafoy lesion (hemorrhagic) of stomach and duodenum
K31.89	Other diseases of stomach and duodenum
K35.200	Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, without perforation or abscess
K35.201	Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, with perforation, without abscess
K35.209	Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, without abscess, unspecified as to perforation
K35.210	Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, without perforation, with abscess
K35.211	Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, with perforation and abscess
K35.219	Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, with abscess, unspecified as to perforation
K35.30	Acute appendicitis with localized peritonitis, without perforation or gangrene
K35.31	Acute appendicitis with localized peritonitis and gangrene, without perforation

K35.33         Acute a           K35.80         Unspect           K35.890         Other a           K35.891         Other a           K36         Other a           K37         Unspect           K38.0         Hyperp           K38.1         Append           K38.2         Divertion           K38.3         Fistula           K38.8         Other s           K40.00         Bilatera           K40.01         Bilatera           K40.10         Bilatera           K40.11         Bilatera           K40.20         Bilatera           K40.21         Bilatera           K40.30         Unilate	appendicitis with perforation and localized peritonitis, without abscess appendicitis with perforation and localized peritonitis, with abscess cified acute appendicitis acute appendicitis without perforation or gangrene acute appendicitis without perforation, with gangrene appendicitis cified appendicitis cified appendicitis cified appendicitis cified appendix dicular concretions acutum of appendix of appendix of appendix appendix appendix are of appendix appendix, unspecified al inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, recurrent al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, recurrent al inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent all inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent all inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent
K35.80         Unspect           K35.890         Other a           K35.891         Other a           K36         Other a           K37         Unspect           K38.0         Hyperp           K38.1         Append           K38.2         Divertion           K38.3         Fistula           K38.8         Other a           K38.9         Disease           K40.00         Bilatera           K40.10         Bilatera           K40.11         Bilatera           K40.20         Bilatera           K40.21         Bilatera           K40.30         Unilate	cified acute appendicitis without perforation or gangrene acute appendicitis without perforation, with gangrene appendicitis without perforation, with gangrene appendicitis cified appendicitis cified appendicitis cified appendix dicular concretions culum of appendix of appendix epecified diseases of appendix epecified diseases of appendix epecified diseases of appendix el inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, recurrent al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, recurrent al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, recurrent al inguinal hernia, with obstruction or gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent al inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent
K35.890         Other a           K35.891         Other a           K36         Other a           K37         Unspec           K38.0         Hyperp           K38.1         Append           K38.2         Divertion           K38.3         Fistula           K38.8         Other s           K40.00         Bilatera           K40.01         Bilatera           K40.10         Bilatera           K40.11         Bilatera           K40.20         Bilatera           K40.21         Bilatera           K40.30         Unilate	acute appendicitis without perforation or gangrene acute appendicitis without perforation, with gangrene appendicitis cified appendicitis classia of appendix classia of appendix classia of appendix classia of appendix concretions culum of appendix of appendix specified diseases of appendix e of appendix, unspecified al inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, recurrent al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, recurrent al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, recurrent al inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent
K35.891 Other at K36 Other at K36 Other at K37 Unspect K38.0 Hyperp K38.1 Append K38.2 Divertion K38.2 Divertion K38.8 Other states K38.9 Disease K40.00 Bilaterat K40.01 Bilaterat K40.10 Bilaterat K40.10 Bilaterat K40.20 Bilaterat K40.20 Bilaterat K40.20 Bilaterat K40.21 Bilaterat K40.30 Unilate	acute appendicitis without perforation, with gangrene appendicitis cified appendicitis clasia of appendix clicular concretions culum of appendix of appendix specified diseases of appendix e of appendix, unspecified al inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, recurrent al inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent
K36 Other a K37 Unspect K38.0 Hyperp K38.1 Append K38.2 Divertion K38.3 Fistula K38.8 Other s K38.9 Disease K40.00 Bilatera K40.01 Bilatera K40.10 Bilatera K40.11 Bilatera K40.20 Bilatera K40.21 Bilatera K40.30 Unilate	appendicitis  cified appendicitis  clasia of appendix  clicular concretions  culum of appendix  of appendix  specified diseases of appendix  e of appendix, unspecified  al inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, not specified as recurrent  al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, not specified as recurrent  al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, not specified as recurrent  al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, recurrent  al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, recurrent  al inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, not specified as recurrent  al inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent
K37 Unspect K38.0 Hyperp K38.1 Append K38.2 Divertion K38.2 Divertion K38.3 Fistula K38.8 Other states K40.00 Bilatera K40.01 Bilatera K40.10 Bilatera K40.11 Bilatera K40.20 Bilatera K40.21 Bilatera K40.30 Unilate	cified appendicitis clasia of appendix dicular concretions culum of appendix of appendix of appendix specified diseases of appendix e of appendix, unspecified al inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, recurrent al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, recurrent al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, recurrent al inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent
K38.0 Hyperp K38.1 Append K38.2 Divertion K38.3 Fistula K38.8 Other s K38.9 Disease K40.00 Bilatera K40.01 Bilatera K40.10 Bilatera K40.11 Bilatera K40.20 Bilatera K40.21 Bilatera K40.30 Unilate	plasia of appendix dicular concretions culum of appendix of appendix specified diseases of appendix e of appendix, unspecified al inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, recurrent al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, recurrent al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, recurrent al inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent
K38.1 Append K38.2 Divertion K38.2 Divertion K38.3 Fistula K38.8 Other states K38.9 Disease K40.00 Bilatera K40.01 Bilatera K40.10 Bilatera K40.11 Bilatera K40.20 Bilatera K40.21 Bilatera K40.30 Unilate	dicular concretions culum of appendix of appendix specified diseases of appendix e of appendix, unspecified al inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, recurrent al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, recurrent al inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent
K38.2 Divertion K38.3 Fistula K38.8 Other s K38.9 Disease K40.00 Bilatera K40.01 Bilatera K40.10 Bilatera K40.11 Bilatera K40.20 Bilatera K40.21 Bilatera K40.30 Unilate	culum of appendix of appendix specified diseases of appendix e of appendix, unspecified al inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, recurrent al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, recurrent al inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent
K38.3 Fistula K38.8 Other s K38.9 Disease K40.00 Bilatera K40.01 Bilatera K40.10 Bilatera K40.11 Bilatera K40.20 Bilatera K40.21 Bilatera K40.30 Unilate	of appendix specified diseases of appendix e of appendix, unspecified al inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, recurrent al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, recurrent al inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent
K38.8 Other s K38.9 Disease K40.00 Bilatera K40.01 Bilatera K40.10 Bilatera K40.11 Bilatera K40.20 Bilatera K40.21 Bilatera K40.30 Unilate	specified diseases of appendix e of appendix, unspecified al inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, recurrent al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, recurrent al inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent
K38.9 Disease K40.00 Bilatera K40.01 Bilatera K40.10 Bilatera K40.11 Bilatera K40.20 Bilatera K40.21 Bilatera K40.30 Unilate	e of appendix, unspecified al inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, recurrent al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, recurrent al inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent
K40.00 Bilatera K40.01 Bilatera K40.10 Bilatera K40.11 Bilatera K40.20 Bilatera K40.21 Bilatera K40.30 Unilate	al inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, recurrent al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, recurrent al inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent
K40.01 Bilatera K40.10 Bilatera K40.11 Bilatera K40.20 Bilatera K40.21 Bilatera K40.30 Unilate	al inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, recurrent al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, recurrent al inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent
K40.10 Bilatera K40.11 Bilatera K40.20 Bilatera K40.21 Bilatera K40.30 Unilate	al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, recurrent al inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent
K40.11 Bilatera K40.20 Bilatera K40.21 Bilatera K40.30 Unilate	al inguinal hernia, with gangrene, recurrent al inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent
K40.20 Bilatera K40.21 Bilatera K40.30 Unilate	al inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, not specified as recurrent al inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent
K40.21 Bilatera K40.30 Unilate	al inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent
K40.30 Unilate	
	real in avita at the residual to the state of the state o
K40 31 Unilate	ral inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, not specified as recurrent
1140.01	ral inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, recurrent
K40.40 Unilate	ral inguinal hernia, with gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K40.41 Unilate	ral inguinal hernia, with gangrene, recurrent
K40.90 Unilate	ral inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K40.91 Unilate	ral inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent
K41.00 Bilatera	al femoral hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K41.01 Bilatera	al femoral hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, recurrent
K41.10 Bilatera	al femoral hernia, with gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K41.11 Bilatera	al femoral hernia, with gangrene, recurrent
K41.20 Bilatera	al femoral hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K41.21 Bilatera	al femoral hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent
K41.30 Unilate	ral femoral hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K41.31 Unilate	ral femoral hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, recurrent
K41.40 Unilate	ral femoral hernia, with gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K41.41 Unilate	ral femoral hernia, with gangrene, recurrent
K41.90 Unilate	ral femoral hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K41.91 Unilate	ral femoral hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent
K42.0 Umbilio	cal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene
K42.1 Umbilio	cal hernia with gangrene
K42.9 Umbilio	cal hernia without obstruction or gangrene
K43.0 Incision	nal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene
K43.1 Incision	nal hernia with gangrene
K43.2 Incision	nal hernia without obstruction or gangrene

K43.3	Parastomal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene
K43.4	Parastomal hernia with gangrene
K43.5	Parastomal hernia without obstruction or gangrene
K43.6	Other and unspecified ventral hernia with obstruction, without gangrene
K43.7	Other and unspecified ventral hernia with gangrene
K43.9	Ventral hernia without obstruction or gangrene
K44.0	Diaphragmatic hernia with obstruction, without gangrene
K44.1	Diaphragmatic hernia with gangrene
K44.9	Diaphragmatic hernia without obstruction or gangrene
K45.0	Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene
K45.1	Other specified abdominal hernia with gangrene
K45.8	Other specified abdominal hernia without obstruction or gangrene
K46.0	Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene
K46.1	Unspecified abdominal hernia with gangrene
K46.9	Unspecified abdominal hernia without obstruction or gangrene
K50.00	Crohn's disease of small intestine without complications
K50.011	Crohn's disease of small intestine with rectal bleeding
K50.012	Crohn's disease of small intestine with intestinal obstruction
K50.013	Crohn's disease of small intestine with fistula
K50.014	Crohn's disease of small intestine with abscess
K50.018	Crohn's disease of small intestine with other complication
K50.019	Crohn's disease of small intestine with unspecified complications
K50.112	Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction
K50.113	Crohn's disease of large intestine with fistula
K50.114	Crohn's disease of large intestine with abscess
K50.812	Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction
K50.813	Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with fistula
K50.814	Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with abscess
K50.90	Crohn's disease, unspecified, without complications
K50.911	Crohn's disease, unspecified, with rectal bleeding
K50.912	Crohn's disease, unspecified, with intestinal obstruction
K50.913	Crohn's disease, unspecified, with fistula
K50.914	Crohn's disease, unspecified, with abscess
K50.918	Crohn's disease, unspecified, with other complication
K50.919	Crohn's disease, unspecified, with unspecified complications
K51.00	Ulcerative (chronic) pancolitis without complications
K51.011	Ulcerative (chronic) pancolitis with rectal bleeding
K51.012	Ulcerative (chronic) pancolitis with intestinal obstruction
K51.013	Ulcerative (chronic) pancolitis with fistula
K51.014	Ulcerative (chronic) pancolitis with abscess
K51.018	Ulcerative (chronic) pancolitis with other complication
K51.019	Ulcerative (chronic) pancolitis with unspecified complications
K51.20	Ulcerative (chronic) proctitis without complications

VE4 044	Illogrative (obrania) prostitio with restal blooding
K51.211	Ulcerative (chronic) proctitis with rectal bleeding
	Ulcerative (chronic) proctitis with intestinal obstruction
K51.213	Ulcerative (chronic) proctitis with fistula
K51.214	Ulcerative (chronic) proctitis with abscess
K51.218	Ulcerative (chronic) proctitis with other complication
K51.219	Ulcerative (chronic) proctitis with unspecified complications
K51.30	Ulcerative (chronic) rectosigmoiditis without complications
K51.311	Ulcerative (chronic) rectosigmoiditis with rectal bleeding
K51.312	Ulcerative (chronic) rectosigmoiditis with intestinal obstruction
K51.313	Ulcerative (chronic) rectosigmoiditis with fistula
K51.314	Ulcerative (chronic) rectosigmoiditis with abscess
K51.318	Ulcerative (chronic) rectosigmoiditis with other complication
K51.319	Ulcerative (chronic) rectosigmoiditis with unspecified complications
K51.40	Inflammatory polyps of colon without complications
K51.411	Inflammatory polyps of colon with rectal bleeding
K51.412	Inflammatory polyps of colon with intestinal obstruction
K51.413	Inflammatory polyps of colon with fistula
K51.414	Inflammatory polyps of colon with abscess
K51.418	Inflammatory polyps of colon with other complication
K51.419	Inflammatory polyps of colon with unspecified complications
K51.50	Left sided colitis without complications
K51.511	Left sided colitis with rectal bleeding
K51.512	Left sided colitis with intestinal obstruction
K51.513	Left sided colitis with fistula
K51.514	Left sided colitis with abscess
K51.518	Left sided colitis with other complication
K51.519	Left sided colitis with unspecified complications
K51.80	Other ulcerative colitis without complications
K51.811	Other ulcerative colitis with rectal bleeding
K51.812	Other ulcerative colitis with intestinal obstruction
K51.813	Other ulcerative colitis with fistula
K51.814	Other ulcerative colitis with abscess
K51.818	Other ulcerative colitis with other complication
K51.819	Other ulcerative colitis with unspecified complications
K51.90	Ulcerative colitis, unspecified, without complications
K51.911	Ulcerative colitis, unspecified with rectal bleeding
K51.912	Ulcerative colitis, unspecified with intestinal obstruction
K51.913	Ulcerative colitis, unspecified with fistula
K51.914	Ulcerative colitis, unspecified with abscess
K51.918	Ulcerative colitis, unspecified with other complication
K51.919	Ulcerative colitis, unspecified with unspecified complications
K52.0	Gastroenteritis and colitis due to radiation
K52.1	Toxic gastroenteritis and colitis

K52.21	Food protein-induced enterocolitis syndrome
K52.22	Food protein-induced enteropathy
K52.29	Other allergic and dietetic gastroenteritis and colitis
K52.3	Indeterminate colitis
K52.81	Eosinophilic gastritis or gastroenteritis
K52.82	Eosinophilic colitis
K52.831	Collagenous colitis
K52.832	Lymphocytic colitis
K52.838	Other microscopic colitis
K52.839	Microscopic colitis, unspecified
K52.89	Other specified noninfective gastroenteritis and colitis
K52.9	Noninfective gastroenteritis and colitis, unspecified
K55.011	Focal (segmental) acute (reversible) ischemia of small intestine
K55.012	Diffuse acute (reversible) ischemia of small intestine
K55.019	Acute (reversible) ischemia of small intestine, extent unspecified
K55.021	Focal (segmental) acute infarction of small intestine
K55.022	Diffuse acute infarction of small intestine
K55.029	Acute infarction of small intestine, extent unspecified
K55.031	Focal (segmental) acute (reversible) ischemia of large intestine
K55.032	Diffuse acute (reversible) ischemia of large intestine
K55.039	Acute (reversible) ischemia of large intestine, extent unspecified
K55.041	Focal (segmental) acute infarction of large intestine
K55.042	Diffuse acute infarction of large intestine
K55.049	Acute infarction of large intestine, extent unspecified
K55.051	Focal (segmental) acute (reversible) ischemia of intestine, part unspecified
K55.052	Diffuse acute (reversible) ischemia of intestine, part unspecified
K55.059	Acute (reversible) ischemia of intestine, part and extent unspecified
K55.061	Focal (segmental) acute infarction of intestine, part unspecified
K55.062	Diffuse acute infarction of intestine, part unspecified
K55.069	Acute infarction of intestine, part and extent unspecified
K55.1	Chronic vascular disorders of intestine
K55.30	Necrotizing enterocolitis, unspecified
K55.31	Stage 1 necrotizing enterocolitis
K55.32	Stage 2 necrotizing enterocolitis
K55.33	Stage 3 necrotizing enterocolitis
K55.8	Other vascular disorders of intestine
K55.9	Vascular disorder of intestine, unspecified
K56.0	Paralytic ileus
K56.1	Intussusception
K56.2	Volvulus
K56.3	Gallstone ileus
K56.41	Fecal impaction
K56.49	Other impaction of intestine

K56.50	Intestinal adhesions [bands], unspecified as to partial versus complete obstruction
K56.51	Intestinal adhesions [bands], with partial obstruction
K56.52	Intestinal adhesions [bands] with complete obstruction
K56.600	Partial intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to cause
K56.601	Complete intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to cause
K56.609	Unspecified intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to partial versus complete obstruction
K56.690	Other partial intestinal obstruction
K56.691	Other complete intestinal obstruction
K56.699	Other intestinal obstruction unspecified as to partial versus complete obstruction
K56.7	Ileus, unspecified
K57.00	Diverticulitis of small intestine with perforation and abscess without bleeding
K57.01	Diverticulitis of small intestine with perforation and abscess with bleeding
K57.20	Diverticulitis of large intestine with perforation and abscess without bleeding
K57.21	Diverticulitis of large intestine with perforation and abscess with bleeding
K57.30	Diverticulosis of large intestine without perforation or abscess without bleeding
K57.32	Diverticulitis of large intestine without perforation or abscess without bleeding
K57.40	Diverticulitis of both small and large intestine with perforation and abscess without bleeding
K57.41	Diverticulitis of both small and large intestine with perforation and abscess with bleeding
K57.50	Diverticulosis of both small and large intestine without perforation or abscess without bleeding
K57.52	Diverticulitis of both small and large intestine without perforation or abscess without bleeding
K57.80	Diverticulitis of intestine, part unspecified, with perforation and abscess without bleeding
K57.81	Diverticulitis of intestine, part unspecified, with perforation and abscess with bleeding
K57.90	Diverticulosis of intestine, part unspecified, without perforation or abscess without bleeding
K57.92	Diverticulitis of intestine, part unspecified, without perforation or abscess without bleeding
K58.1	Irritable bowel syndrome with constipation
K58.2	Mixed irritable bowel syndrome
K58.8	Other irritable bowel syndrome
K59.00	Constipation, unspecified
K59.01	Slow transit constipation
K59.02	Outlet dysfunction constipation
K59.03	Drug induced constipation
K59.04	Chronic idiopathic constipation
K59.09	Other constipation
K59.31	Toxic megacolon
K59.39	Other megacolon
K60.0	Acute anal fissure
K60.1	Chronic anal fissure
K60.2	Anal fissure, unspecified
K60.3	Anal fistula
K60.4	Rectal fistula
K60.5	Anorectal fistula

K61.0	Anal abscess
K61.1	Rectal abscess
K61.2	Anorectal abscess
K61.31	Horseshoe abscess
K61.39	Other ischiorectal abscess
K61.4	Intrasphincteric abscess
K61.5	Supralevator abscess
K62.89	Other specified diseases of anus and rectum
K63.0	Abscess of intestine
K63.1	Perforation of intestine (nontraumatic)
K63.2	Fistula of intestine
K63.3	Ulcer of intestine
K63.4	Enteroptosis
K63.5	Polyp of colon
K63.8211	Small intestinal bacterial overgrowth, hydrogen-subtype
K63.8212	Small intestinal bacterial overgrowth, hydrogen sulfide-subtype
K63.8219	Small intestinal bacterial overgrowth, unspecified
K63.822	Small intestinal fungal overgrowth
K63.829	Intestinal methanogen overgrowth, unspecified
K63.89	Other specified diseases of intestine
K63.9	Disease of intestine, unspecified
K65.0	Generalized (acute) peritonitis
K65.1	Peritoneal abscess
K65.2	Spontaneous bacterial peritonitis
K65.3	Choleperitonitis
K65.4	Sclerosing mesenteritis
K65.8	Other peritonitis
K65.9	Peritonitis, unspecified
K66.0	Peritoneal adhesions (postprocedural) (postinfection)
K66.1	Hemoperitoneum
K66.8	Other specified disorders of peritoneum
K68.11	Postprocedural retroperitoneal abscess
K68.12	Psoas muscle abscess
K68.19	Other retroperitoneal abscess
K68.2	Retroperitoneal fibrosis
K68.3	Retroperitoneal hematoma
K68.9	Other disorders of retroperitoneum
K70.0	Alcoholic fatty liver
K70.10	Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites
K70.11	Alcoholic hepatitis with ascites
K70.2	Alcoholic fibrosis and sclerosis of liver
K70.30	Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites
	Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver with ascites

K70.40	Alcoholic hepatic failure without coma
K70.41	Alcoholic hepatic failure with coma
K70.9	Alcoholic liver disease, unspecified
K72.10	Chronic hepatic failure without coma
K72.11	Chronic hepatic failure with coma
K72.90	Hepatic failure, unspecified without coma
K72.91	Hepatic failure, unspecified with coma
K73.0	Chronic persistent hepatitis, not elsewhere classified
K73.1	Chronic lobular hepatitis, not elsewhere classified
K73.2	Chronic active hepatitis, not elsewhere classified
K73.8	Other chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified
K73.9	Chronic hepatitis, unspecified
K74.00	Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified
K74.01	Hepatic fibrosis, early fibrosis
K74.02	Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis
K74.1	Hepatic sclerosis
K74.2	Hepatic fibrosis with hepatic sclerosis
K74.3	Primary biliary cirrhosis
K74.4	Secondary biliary cirrhosis
K74.5	Biliary cirrhosis, unspecified
K74.60	Unspecified cirrhosis of liver
K74.69	Other cirrhosis of liver
K75.0	Abscess of liver
K75.4	Autoimmune hepatitis
K75.81	Nonalcoholic steatohepatitis (NASH)
K76.0	Fatty (change of) liver, not elsewhere classified
K76.1	Chronic passive congestion of liver
K76.3	Infarction of liver
K76.5	Hepatic veno-occlusive disease
K76.6	Portal hypertension
K76.81	Hepatopulmonary syndrome
K76.82	Hepatic encephalopathy
K76.89	Other specified diseases of liver
K76.9	Liver disease, unspecified
K77	Liver disorders in diseases classified elsewhere
K80.00	Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.01	Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.10	Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.11	Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.12	Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.13	Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.18	Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.19	Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction

K80.20	Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.21	Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.30	Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction
K80.31	Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, with obstruction
K80.32	Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction
K80.33	Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis with obstruction
K80.34	Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction
K80.35	Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction
K80.36	Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction
K80.37	Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction
K80.40	Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction
K80.41	Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction
K80.42	Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.43	Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.44	Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.45	Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.46	Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.47	Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.50	Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.51	Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.60	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction
K80.61	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction
K80.62	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.63	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with acute cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.64	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.65	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.66	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.67	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.70	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct without cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.71	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct without cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.80	Other cholelithiasis without obstruction
K80.81	Other cholelithiasis with obstruction
K81.0	Acute cholecystitis
K81.1	Chronic cholecystitis
K81.2	Acute cholecystitis with chronic cholecystitis
K81.9	Cholecystitis, unspecified
K82.0	Obstruction of gallbladder
K82.1	Hydrops of gallbladder
K82.2	Perforation of gallbladder
K82.3	Fistula of gallbladder
K82.4	Cholesterolosis of gallbladder
K82.8	Other specified diseases of gallbladder

K82.A1 Gangrene of gallbladder in cholecystitis K82.A2 Perforation of gallbladder in cholecystitis K83.01 Primary sclerosing cholangitis K83.0 Other cholangitis K83.1 Obstruction of bile duct K83.2 Perforation of bile duct K83.3 Fistula of bile duct K83.3 Fistula of bile duct K83.4 Spasm of sphincter of Oddi K83.5 Biliary cyst K83.8 Other specified diseases of biliary tract K83.9 Disease of biliary tract, unspecified K85.00 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.01 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.01 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.01 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.11 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.12 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.13 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.14 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.21 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.22 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.30 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.33 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.34 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.35 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.30 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.31 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.33 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.34 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.59 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified K86.60 Alcohol-induced chronic pancreatitis K86.61 Other chronic pancreatitis K86.62 Cyst of pancreas K86.63 Pseudocyst of pancreas K86.64 Exocrine pancreatitis insufficiency K86.65 Disease of pancreas K86.67 Disorders of galibladder, biliary tract and panc	1/00 0	Discourage of pullbladder agreeoffed
K82.A2 Perforation of gallbladder in cholecystitis K83.01 Primary sclerosing cholangitis K83.09 Other cholangitis K83.1 Obstruction of bile duct K83.2 Perforation of bile duct K83.3 Fistula of bile duct K83.3 Fistula of bile duct K83.4 Spasm of sphincter of Oddi K83.5 Biliary cyst K83.8 Other specified diseases of biliary tract K83.9 Disease of biliary tract, unspecified K85.00 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.01 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.02 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.10 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.11 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.12 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.21 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.22 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.33 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.34 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.35 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.36 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.37 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.38 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.89 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.80 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.82 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.83 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.84 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.85 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.80 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.82 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.83 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.84 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis	K82.9	Disease of gallbladder, unspecified
K83.01 Primary sclerosing cholangitis K83.09 Other cholangitis K83.1 Obstruction of bile duct K83.2 Perforation of bile duct K83.3 Fistula of bile duct K83.3 Fistula of bile duct K83.3 Fistula of bile duct K83.4 Spasm of sphincter of Oddi K83.5 Biliary cyst K83.8 Other specified diseases of biliary tract K83.9 Disease of biliary tract, unspecified K85.00 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with out necrosis or infection K85.01 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.02 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.10 Biliary acute pancreatitis with out necrosis or infection K85.11 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.12 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.13 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.14 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.21 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.22 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.30 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.30 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.30 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.30 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.30 Acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection C85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.30 Acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection C85.31 Acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection C85.32 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.30 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.30 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.31 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.31 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.32 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C86.30 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C86.31 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C86.31 Acute pancreatitis with un		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
K83.09 Other cholangitis K83.1 Obstruction of bile duct K83.2 Perforation of bile duct K83.3 Fistula of bile duct K83.4 Spasm of sphincter of Oddi K83.5 Biliary cyst K83.8 Other specified diseases of biliary tract K83.9 Disease of biliary tract, unspecified K85.00 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with out necrosis or infection K85.01 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.02 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.03 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.10 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.11 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.12 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.20 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.21 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.20 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.30 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.33 Other acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.83 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.84 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.85 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.92 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified K86.0 Alcohol-induced chronic pancreatitis K86.1 Other chronic pancreatitis K86.2 Cyst of pancreas K86.3 Pseudocyst of pancreas K86.3 Pseudocyst of pancreas K86.3 Pseudocyst of pancreas K86.3 Pseudocyst of pancreas K86.9 Disease of pancreas, unspecified K87 Disorders of gallbladder, biliary tract and pancreas in diseases classified elsewhere K90.9 Intestinal malabsorption, not elsewhere classified K91.30 Postsrocedural		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
K83.1 Obstruction of bile duct K83.2 Perforation of bile duct K83.3 Fistula of bile duct K83.4 Spasm of sphincter of Oddi K83.5 Biliary cyst K83.8 Other specified diseases of biliary tract K83.9 Disease of biliary tract, unspecified K85.00 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.01 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.02 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.10 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.11 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.12 Biliary acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.20 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.21 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.22 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.23 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.30 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.33 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.34 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.80 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.80 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K86.0 Alcohol-induced chronic pancreatitis K86.1 Other caute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified K86.2 Cyst of pancreas K86.3 Pseudocyst of pancreas K86.4 Other chronic pancreatitis K86.5 Pseudocyst of pancreas K86.6 Disease of pancreas, unspecified K86.7 Disorders of gallbladder, biliary tract and pancreas in diseases classified elsewhere K80.9 Disease of pancreas, unspecified K80.9 Disease of pancreas		
K83.2       Perforation of bile duct         K83.3       Fistual of bile duct         K83.4       Spasm of sphincter of Oddi         K83.5       Biliary cyst         K83.8       Other specified diseases of biliary tract         K83.9       Disease of biliary tract, unspecified         K85.00       Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.01       Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.10       Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.11       Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.12       Biliary acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis         K85.20       Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.21       Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.22       Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.30       Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.31       Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis         K85.80       Other acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection         K85.81       Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.82       Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis         K85.91       Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified <td></td> <td><u> </u></td>		<u> </u>
K83.3 Fistula of bile duct  K83.4 Spasm of sphincter of Oddi  K83.5 Biliary cyst  K83.8 Other specified diseases of biliary tract  K83.9 Disease of biliary tract, unspecified  K85.00 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection  K85.01 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.02 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.03 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.10 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.11 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.12 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.13 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.20 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.21 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.33 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis  K85.33 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis  K85.30 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.30 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.80 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.82 Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis  K85.90 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified  K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified  K86.0 Alcohol-induced chronic pancreatitis  K86.1 Other chronic pancreatitis  K86.2 Cyst of pancreas  K86.3 Pseudocyst of pancreas  K86.3 Pseudocyst of pancreas  K86.9 Disease of pancreas, unspecified  K86.9 Disease of pancreas, unspecified  K86.9 Disease of pancreas, unspecified  K87 Disorders of gallbladder, biliary tract and pancreas in diseases classified elsewhere  K90.49 Intestinal malabsorption, not elsewhere classified  K91.2 Postsurgical malabsorption, not elsewhere classified		
K83.4 Spasm of sphincter of Oddi K83.5 Biliary cyst K83.8 Other specified diseases of biliary tract K83.9 Disease of biliary tract, unspecified K85.00 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.01 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.02 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.10 Biliary acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.11 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.12 Biliary acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.13 Biliary acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.20 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.21 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.22 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.30 Drug induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.30 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.82 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.83 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.90 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.90 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified K86.0 Alcohol-induced chronic pancreatitis K86.1 Other chronic pancreatitis K86.2 Cyst of pancreas K86.3 Pseudocyst of pancreas K86.3 Pseudocyst of pancreas K86.9 Disease of pancreas, unspecified K87 Disorders of gallbladder, biliary tract and pancreas in diseases classified elsewhere K90.49 Malabsorption due to intolerance, not elsewhere classified K90.9 Intestinal malabsorption, not elsewhere classified		
K83.5       Billary cyst         K83.8       Other specified diseases of billary tract         K83.9       Disease of billary tract, unspecified         K85.00       Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.01       Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.10       Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.11       Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.12       Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.12       Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection         K85.21       Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.22       Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection         K85.30       Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.31       Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis         K85.32       Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.81       Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.82       Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.90       Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified         K85.91       Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified         K86.0       Alcohol-induced chronic pancreatitis      <		
K83.8 Other specified diseases of biliary tract K83.9 Disease of biliary tract, unspecified K85.00 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.01 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.02 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.01 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.11 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.12 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.13 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.20 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.21 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.22 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.33 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.30 Other acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.80 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.90 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.92 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified C85.93 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified C86.0 Alcohol-induced chronic pancreatitis C96.0 Alcohol-induced chronic pancreatitis C96.1 Other chronic pancreatitis C96.2 Cyst of pancreas C97.2 Feedomy of pancreas C97.3 Pseudocyst of pancreas C98.4 Exocrine pancreatic insufficiency C98.6 Disease of pancreas, unspecified C99.9 Intestinal malabsorption due to intolerance, not elsewhere classified C99.9 Intestinal malabsorption, not elsewhere classified C99.1 Postsurgical malabsorption, not elsewhere classified C99.3 Postprocedural intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to partial versus complete		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
K83.9 Disease of biliary tract, unspecified K85.00 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.01 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.02 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.10 Biliary acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.11 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.12 Biliary acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.20 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.21 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.22 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.23 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.30 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.33 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.80 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.82 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.83 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.84 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.85 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified C85.91 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified C85.92 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified C86.0 Alcohol-induced chronic pancreatitis C96.0 Alcohol-induced chronic pancreatitis C96.1 Other chronic pancreatitis C96.2 Cyst of pancreas C96.3 Pseudocyst of pancreas C96.4 Disease of pancreas, unspecified C96.5 Disease of pancreas, unspecified C96.9 Disease of pancreas, unspecified C97.49 Malabsorption due to intolerance, not elsewhere classified C97.49 R97.49 Postsurgical malabsorption, unspecified C97.5 Postsurgical malabsorption, unspecified as to partial versus complete		
K85.00 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.01 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.02 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.10 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.11 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.12 Biliary acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.13 Biliary acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.20 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.21 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.22 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.30 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.33 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.30 Other acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.80 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.92 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified K85.93 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified K86.0 Alcohol-induced chronic pancreatitis K86.1 Other chronic pancreatitis K86.2 Cyst of pancreas K86.3 Pseudocyst of pancreas K86.3 Pseudocyst of pancreas K86.8 Exocrine pancreatic insufficiency K86.8 Disease of pancreas, unspecified K87 Disorders of gallbladder, biliary tract and pancreas in diseases classified elsewhere K80.49 Malabsorption due to intolerance, not elsewhere classified K80.9 Intestinal malabsorption, unspecified K81.2 Postsurgical malabsorption, unspecified		·
K85.01 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.02 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.10 Biliary acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.11 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.12 Biliary acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.20 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.21 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.22 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.30 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.30 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.33 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.30 Other acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.80 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.90 Acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection, unspecified K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified K86.92 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified K86.0 Alcohol-induced chronic pancreatitis K86.1 Other chronic pancreatitis K86.2 Cyst of pancreas K86.3 Pseudocyst of pancreas K86.3 Pseudocyst of pancreas K86.81 Exocrine pancreatic insufficiency K86.89 Disease of pancreas, unspecified K87 K87 K89 Malabsorption due to intolerance, not elsewhere classified elsewhere K90.49 Malabsorption due to intolerance, not elsewhere classified K90.9 Intestinal malabsorption, unspecified K91.2 Postsurgical malabsorption, not elsewhere classified		
K85.02       Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis         K85.10       Biliary acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection         K85.11       Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.12       Biliary acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis         K85.20       Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection         K85.21       Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.22       Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis         K85.31       Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.32       Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.33       Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.80       Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.81       Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.82       Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified         K85.91       Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified         K85.92       Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified         K86.0       Alcohol-induced chronic pancreatitis         K86.1       Other chronic pancreati         K86.2       Cyst of pancreas         K86.3       Pseudocyst of pancreas         K86.89 <t< td=""><td></td><td></td></t<>		
K85.10 Biliary acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.11 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.20 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.21 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.22 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.23 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.30 Drug induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.33 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with necrosis or infection K85.31 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.80 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.82 Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.90 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified K85.92 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified K86.0 Alcohol-induced chronic pancreatitis K86.1 Other chronic pancreatitis K86.2 Cyst of pancreas K86.3 Pseudocyst of pancreas K86.8 Exocrine pancreatic insufficiency K86.8 Disease of pancreas, unspecified K86.9 Disease of pancreas, unspecified K87 Disorders of gallbladder, biliary tract and pancreas in diseases classified elsewhere K90.49 Malabsorption due to intolerance, not elsewhere classified K90.9 Intestinal malabsorption, unspecified K91.2 Postsurgical malabsorption, not elsewhere classified		
K85.11 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.20 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.21 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.22 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.23 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.30 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.33 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis C85.30 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.31 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.32 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.30 Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis C85.31 Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis C85.32 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.30 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified C85.31 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified C85.31 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified C86.3 Alcohol-induced chronic pancreatitis C86.4 Other chronic pancreatitis C86.5 Cyst of pancreas C86.6 Pseudocyst of pancreas C86.8 Pseudocyst of pancreas C86.8 Exocrine pancreatic insufficiency C86.8 Other specified diseases of pancreas C86.9 Disease of pancreas, unspecified C87 Disorders of gallbladder, biliary tract and pancreas in diseases classified elsewhere C80.49 Malabsorption due to intolerance, not elsewhere classified C80.9 Intestinal malabsorption, unspecified C81.2 Postsurgical malabsorption, not elsewhere classified C81.3 Postprocedural intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to partial versus complete	K85.02	Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis
K85.12 Biliary acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.20 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.21 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.22 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.30 Drug induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.33 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.30 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.82 Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.83 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.90 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified K85.92 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified K86.0 Alcohol-induced chronic pancreatitis K86.1 Other chronic pancreatitis K86.2 Cyst of pancreas K86.3 Pseudocyst of pancreas K86.3 Pseudocyst of pancreas K86.8 Exocrine pancreatic insufficiency K86.89 Other specified diseases of pancreas K86.9 Disease of pancreas, unspecified K87 Disorders of gallbladder, biliary tract and pancreas in diseases classified elsewhere K90.49 Malabsorption due to intolerance, not elsewhere classified K90.9 Intestinal malabsorption, unspecified K91.2 Postsurgical malabsorption, not elsewhere classified	K85.10	Biliary acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection
K85.20 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.21 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.22 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.30 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.30 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.80 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.82 Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.90 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified K85.92 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified K86.0 Alcohol-induced chronic pancreatitis K86.1 Other chronic pancreatitis K86.2 Cyst of pancreas K86.3 Pseudocyst of pancreas K86.3 Pseudocyst of pancreas K86.81 Exocrine pancreatic insufficiency K86.89 Other specified diseases of pancreas K86.9 Disease of pancreas, unspecified K87 Disorders of gallbladder, biliary tract and pancreas in diseases classified elsewhere K90.49 Malabsorption due to intolerance, not elsewhere classified K90.9 Intestinal malabsorption, unspecified K91.2 Postsurgical malabsorption, not elsewhere classified K91.30 Postprocedural intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to partial versus complete	K85.11	Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis
K85.21       Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.22       Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis         K85.30       Drug induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection         K85.31       Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.32       Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis         K85.80       Other acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection         K85.81       Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.82       Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis         K85.90       Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified         K85.91       Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified         K86.92       Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified         K86.1       Other chronic pancreatitis         K86.2       Cyst of pancreas         K86.3       Pseudocyst of pancreas         K86.81       Exocrine pancreatic insufficiency         K86.89       Other specified diseases of pancreas         K86.9       Disease of pancreas, unspecified         K87       Disorders of gallbladder, biliary tract and pancreas in diseases classified elsewhere         K90.9       Intestinal malabsorption, unspecified         K91.2       Postsurgical malabsorption, not	K85.12	Biliary acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis
K85.22       Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis         K85.30       Drug induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection         K85.31       Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.32       Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis         K85.80       Other acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection         K85.81       Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.82       Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis         K85.90       Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified         K85.91       Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified         K86.92       Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified         K86.0       Alcohol-induced chronic pancreatitis         K86.1       Other chronic pancreatitis         K86.2       Cyst of pancreas         K86.3       Pseudocyst of pancreas         K86.81       Exocrine pancreatic insufficiency         K86.89       Other specified diseases of pancreas         K86.9       Disease of pancreas, unspecified         K87       Disorders of gallbladder, biliary tract and pancreas in diseases classified elsewhere         K90.9       Intestinal malabsorption, unspecified         K91.2       Postsurgical malabsorption, not elsewhere classified <td>K85.20</td> <td>Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection</td>	K85.20	Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection
K85.30 Drug induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.80 Other acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.82 Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.90 Acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection, unspecified K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified K85.92 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified K86.0 Alcohol-induced chronic pancreatitis K86.1 Other chronic pancreatitis K86.2 Cyst of pancreas K86.3 Pseudocyst of pancreas K86.81 Exocrine pancreatic insufficiency K86.89 Other specified diseases of pancreas K86.9 Disease of pancreas, unspecified K87 Disorders of gallbladder, biliary tract and pancreas in diseases classified elsewhere K90.49 Malabsorption due to intolerance, not elsewhere classified K90.9 Intestinal malabsorption, unspecified K91.2 Postsurgical malabsorption, not elsewhere classified K91.30 Postprocedural intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to partial versus complete	K85.21	Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis
K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.80 Other acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.82 Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.90 Acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection, unspecified K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified K85.92 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified K86.0 Alcohol-induced chronic pancreatitis K86.1 Other chronic pancreatitis K86.2 Cyst of pancreas K86.3 Pseudocyst of pancreas K86.8 Exocrine pancreatic insufficiency K86.89 Other specified diseases of pancreas K86.9 Disease of pancreas, unspecified K87 Disorders of gallbladder, biliary tract and pancreas in diseases classified elsewhere K90.49 Malabsorption due to intolerance, not elsewhere classified K90.9 Intestinal malabsorption, unspecified K91.2 Postsurgical malabsorption, not elsewhere classified K91.30 Postprocedural intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to partial versus complete	K85.22	Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis
K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.80 Other acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.82 Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.90 Acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection, unspecified K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified K85.92 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified K86.0 Alcohol-induced chronic pancreatitis K86.1 Other chronic pancreatitis K86.2 Cyst of pancreas K86.3 Pseudocyst of pancreas K86.81 Exocrine pancreatic insufficiency K86.89 Other specified diseases of pancreas K86.9 Disease of pancreas, unspecified K87 Disorders of gallbladder, biliary tract and pancreas in diseases classified elsewhere K90.49 Malabsorption due to intolerance, not elsewhere classified K90.9 Intestinal malabsorption, unspecified K91.2 Postsurgical malabsorption, not elsewhere classified K91.30 Postprocedural intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to partial versus complete	K85.30	Drug induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection
K85.80 Other acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.82 Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.90 Acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection, unspecified K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified K85.92 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified K86.0 Alcohol-induced chronic pancreatitis K86.1 Other chronic pancreatitis K86.2 Cyst of pancreas K86.3 Pseudocyst of pancreas K86.81 Exocrine pancreatic insufficiency K86.89 Other specified diseases of pancreas K86.9 Disease of pancreas, unspecified K87 Disorders of gallbladder, biliary tract and pancreas in diseases classified elsewhere K90.49 Malabsorption due to intolerance, not elsewhere classified K90.9 Intestinal malabsorption, unspecified K91.2 Postsurgical malabsorption, unspecified as to partial versus complete	K85.31	Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis
K85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.82 Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.90 Acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection, unspecified K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified K85.92 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified K86.0 Alcohol-induced chronic pancreatitis K86.1 Other chronic pancreatitis K86.2 Cyst of pancreas K86.3 Pseudocyst of pancreas K86.81 Exocrine pancreatic insufficiency K86.89 Other specified diseases of pancreas K86.9 Disease of pancreas, unspecified K87 Disorders of gallbladder, biliary tract and pancreas in diseases classified elsewhere K90.49 Malabsorption due to intolerance, not elsewhere classified K90.9 Intestinal malabsorption, unspecified K91.2 Postsurgical malabsorption, not elsewhere classified K91.30 Postprocedural intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to partial versus complete	K85.32	Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis
K85.82 Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.90 Acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection, unspecified K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified K85.92 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified K86.0 Alcohol-induced chronic pancreatitis K86.1 Other chronic pancreatitis K86.2 Cyst of pancreas K86.3 Pseudocyst of pancreas K86.8 Exocrine pancreatic insufficiency K86.89 Other specified diseases of pancreas K86.9 Disease of pancreas, unspecified K87 Disorders of gallbladder, biliary tract and pancreas in diseases classified elsewhere K90.49 Malabsorption due to intolerance, not elsewhere classified K90.9 Intestinal malabsorption, unspecified K91.2 Postsurgical malabsorption, not elsewhere classified K91.30 Postprocedural intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to partial versus complete	K85.80	Other acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection
K85.90 Acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection, unspecified K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified K85.92 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified K86.0 Alcohol-induced chronic pancreatitis K86.1 Other chronic pancreatitis K86.2 Cyst of pancreas K86.3 Pseudocyst of pancreas K86.81 Exocrine pancreatic insufficiency K86.89 Other specified diseases of pancreas K86.9 Disease of pancreas, unspecified K87 Disorders of gallbladder, biliary tract and pancreas in diseases classified elsewhere K90.49 Malabsorption due to intolerance, not elsewhere classified K90.9 Intestinal malabsorption, unspecified K91.2 Postsurgical malabsorption, not elsewhere classified K91.30 Postprocedural intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to partial versus complete	K85.81	Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis
K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified K85.92 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified K86.0 Alcohol-induced chronic pancreatitis K86.1 Other chronic pancreatitis K86.2 Cyst of pancreas K86.3 Pseudocyst of pancreas K86.81 Exocrine pancreatic insufficiency K86.89 Other specified diseases of pancreas K86.9 Disease of pancreas, unspecified K87 Disorders of gallbladder, biliary tract and pancreas in diseases classified elsewhere K90.49 Malabsorption due to intolerance, not elsewhere classified K90.9 Intestinal malabsorption, unspecified K91.2 Postsurgical malabsorption, not elsewhere classified K91.30 Postprocedural intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to partial versus complete	K85.82	Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis
K85.92 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified  K86.0 Alcohol-induced chronic pancreatitis  K86.1 Other chronic pancreatitis  K86.2 Cyst of pancreas  K86.3 Pseudocyst of pancreas  K86.81 Exocrine pancreatic insufficiency  K86.89 Other specified diseases of pancreas  K86.9 Disease of pancreas, unspecified  K87 Disorders of gallbladder, biliary tract and pancreas in diseases classified elsewhere  K90.49 Malabsorption due to intolerance, not elsewhere classified  K90.9 Intestinal malabsorption, unspecified  K91.2 Postsurgical malabsorption, not elsewhere classified  K91.30 Postprocedural intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to partial versus complete	K85.90	Acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection, unspecified
K86.0 Alcohol-induced chronic pancreatitis  K86.1 Other chronic pancreatitis  K86.2 Cyst of pancreas  K86.3 Pseudocyst of pancreas  K86.81 Exocrine pancreatic insufficiency  K86.89 Other specified diseases of pancreas  K86.9 Disease of pancreas, unspecified  K87 Disorders of gallbladder, biliary tract and pancreas in diseases classified elsewhere  K90.49 Malabsorption due to intolerance, not elsewhere classified  K90.9 Intestinal malabsorption, unspecified  K91.2 Postsurgical malabsorption, not elsewhere classified  K91.30 Postprocedural intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to partial versus complete	K85.91	Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified
K86.1 Other chronic pancreatitis  K86.2 Cyst of pancreas  K86.3 Pseudocyst of pancreas  K86.81 Exocrine pancreatic insufficiency  K86.89 Other specified diseases of pancreas  K86.9 Disease of pancreas, unspecified  K87 Disorders of gallbladder, biliary tract and pancreas in diseases classified elsewhere  K90.49 Malabsorption due to intolerance, not elsewhere classified  K90.9 Intestinal malabsorption, unspecified  K91.2 Postsurgical malabsorption, not elsewhere classified  K91.30 Postprocedural intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to partial versus complete	K85.92	Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified
K86.2 Cyst of pancreas  K86.3 Pseudocyst of pancreas  K86.81 Exocrine pancreatic insufficiency  K86.89 Other specified diseases of pancreas  K86.9 Disease of pancreas, unspecified  K87 Disorders of gallbladder, biliary tract and pancreas in diseases classified elsewhere  K90.49 Malabsorption due to intolerance, not elsewhere classified  K90.9 Intestinal malabsorption, unspecified  K91.2 Postsurgical malabsorption, not elsewhere classified  K91.30 Postprocedural intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to partial versus complete	K86.0	Alcohol-induced chronic pancreatitis
K86.3 Pseudocyst of pancreas  K86.81 Exocrine pancreatic insufficiency  K86.89 Other specified diseases of pancreas  K86.9 Disease of pancreas, unspecified  K87 Disorders of gallbladder, biliary tract and pancreas in diseases classified elsewhere  K90.49 Malabsorption due to intolerance, not elsewhere classified  K90.9 Intestinal malabsorption, unspecified  K91.2 Postsurgical malabsorption, not elsewhere classified  K91.30 Postprocedural intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to partial versus complete	K86.1	Other chronic pancreatitis
K86.81 Exocrine pancreatic insufficiency K86.89 Other specified diseases of pancreas K86.9 Disease of pancreas, unspecified K87 Disorders of gallbladder, biliary tract and pancreas in diseases classified elsewhere K90.49 Malabsorption due to intolerance, not elsewhere classified K90.9 Intestinal malabsorption, unspecified K91.2 Postsurgical malabsorption, not elsewhere classified K91.30 Postprocedural intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to partial versus complete	K86.2	Cyst of pancreas
K86.89 Other specified diseases of pancreas  K86.9 Disease of pancreas, unspecified  K87 Disorders of gallbladder, biliary tract and pancreas in diseases classified elsewhere  K90.49 Malabsorption due to intolerance, not elsewhere classified  K90.9 Intestinal malabsorption, unspecified  K91.2 Postsurgical malabsorption, not elsewhere classified  K91.30 Postprocedural intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to partial versus complete	K86.3	Pseudocyst of pancreas
K86.9 Disease of pancreas, unspecified K87 Disorders of gallbladder, biliary tract and pancreas in diseases classified elsewhere K90.49 Malabsorption due to intolerance, not elsewhere classified K90.9 Intestinal malabsorption, unspecified K91.2 Postsurgical malabsorption, not elsewhere classified K91.30 Postprocedural intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to partial versus complete	K86.81	Exocrine pancreatic insufficiency
K87 Disorders of gallbladder, biliary tract and pancreas in diseases classified elsewhere K90.49 Malabsorption due to intolerance, not elsewhere classified K90.9 Intestinal malabsorption, unspecified K91.2 Postsurgical malabsorption, not elsewhere classified K91.30 Postprocedural intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to partial versus complete	K86.89	Other specified diseases of pancreas
<ul> <li>K90.49 Malabsorption due to intolerance, not elsewhere classified</li> <li>K90.9 Intestinal malabsorption, unspecified</li> <li>K91.2 Postsurgical malabsorption, not elsewhere classified</li> <li>K91.30 Postprocedural intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to partial versus complete</li> </ul>	K86.9	Disease of pancreas, unspecified
K90.9 Intestinal malabsorption, unspecified  K91.2 Postsurgical malabsorption, not elsewhere classified  K91.30 Postprocedural intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to partial versus complete	K87	Disorders of gallbladder, biliary tract and pancreas in diseases classified elsewhere
K91.2 Postsurgical malabsorption, not elsewhere classified  K91.30 Postprocedural intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to partial versus complete	K90.49	Malabsorption due to intolerance, not elsewhere classified
K91.30 Postprocedural intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to partial versus complete	K90.9	Intestinal malabsorption, unspecified
	K91.2	Postsurgical malabsorption, not elsewhere classified
KQ1.31 Postprocedural partial intestinal obstruction	K91.30	Postprocedural intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to partial versus complete
1.01.01   1.03tprocedural partial intestinal obstituction	K91.31	Postprocedural partial intestinal obstruction

K91.32	Postprocedural complete intestinal obstruction
K92.0	Hematemesis
K92.1	Melena
K92.2	Gastrointestinal hemorrhage, unspecified
K92.89	Other specified diseases of the digestive system
K92.9	Disease of digestive system, unspecified
K94.00	Colostomy complication, unspecified
K94.01	Colostomy hemorrhage
K94.02	Colostomy infection
K94.03	Colostomy malfunction
K94.09	Other complications of colostomy
K94.10	Enterostomy complication, unspecified
K94.11	Enterostomy hemorrhage
K94.12	Enterostomy infection
K94.13	Enterostomy malfunction
K94.19	Other complications of enterostomy
K94.30	Esophagostomy complications, unspecified
K94.31	Esophagostomy hemorrhage
K94.32	Esophagostomy infection
K94.33	Esophagostomy malfunction
K94.39	Other complications of esophagostomy
L02.211	Cutaneous abscess of abdominal wall
L02.212	Cutaneous abscess of back [any part, except buttock]
L02.213	Cutaneous abscess of chest wall
L02.214	Cutaneous abscess of groin
L02.215	Cutaneous abscess of perineum
L02.216	Cutaneous abscess of umbilicus
L02.219	Cutaneous abscess of trunk, unspecified
L02.91	Cutaneous abscess, unspecified
L03.311	Cellulitis of abdominal wall
L03.312	Cellulitis of back [any part except buttock]
L03.313	Cellulitis of chest wall
L03.314	Cellulitis of groin
L03.315	Cellulitis of perineum
L03.316	Cellulitis of umbilicus
L03.319	Cellulitis of trunk, unspecified
L03.321	Acute lymphangitis of abdominal wall
L03.322	Acute lymphangitis of back [any part except buttock]
L03.323	Acute lymphangitis of chest wall
L03.324	Acute lymphangitis of groin
L03.325	Acute lymphangitis of perineum
L03.326	Acute lymphangitis of umbilicus
L03.329	Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified

L03.90	Cellulitis, unspecified
L03.91	Acute lymphangitis, unspecified
L40.0	Psoriasis vulgaris
L40.1	Generalized pustular psoriasis
L40.2	Acrodermatitis continua
L40.3	Pustulosis palmaris et plantaris
L40.4	Guttate psoriasis
L40.50	Arthropathic psoriasis, unspecified
L40.51	Distal interphalangeal psoriatic arthropathy
L40.52	Psoriatic arthritis mutilans
L40.53	Psoriatic spondylitis
L40.54	Psoriatic juvenile arthropathy
L40.59	Other psoriatic arthropathy
L40.8	Other psoriasis
L40.9	Psoriasis, unspecified
L98.3	Eosinophilic cellulitis [Wells]
M00.851	Arthritis due to other bacteria, right hip
M00.852	Arthritis due to other bacteria, left hip
M00.859	Arthritis due to other bacteria, unspecified hip
M00.9	Pyogenic arthritis, unspecified
M30.1	Polyarteritis with lung involvement [Churg-Strauss]
M31.30	Wegener's granulomatosis without renal involvement
M31.31	Wegener's granulomatosis with renal involvement
M31.8	Other specified necrotizing vasculopathies
M31.9	Necrotizing vasculopathy, unspecified
M35.6	Relapsing panniculitis [Weber-Christian]
M45.0	Ankylosing spondylitis of multiple sites in spine
M45.1	Ankylosing spondylitis of occipito-atlanto-axial region
M45.2	Ankylosing spondylitis of cervical region
M45.3	Ankylosing spondylitis of cervicothoracic region
M45.4	Ankylosing spondylitis of thoracic region
M45.5	Ankylosing spondylitis of thoracolumbar region
M45.6	Ankylosing spondylitis lumbar region
M45.7	Ankylosing spondylitis of lumbosacral region
M45.8	Ankylosing spondylitis sacral and sacrococcygeal region
M45.9	Ankylosing spondylitis of unspecified sites in spine
M46.1	Sacroiliitis, not elsewhere classified
M46.50	Other infective spondylopathies, site unspecified
M46.51	Other infective spondylopathies, occipito-atlanto-axial region
M46.52	Other infective spondylopathies, cervical region
M46.53	Other infective spondylopathies, cervicothoracic region
M46.54	Other infective spondylopathies, thoracic region
M46.55	Other infective spondylopathies, thoracolumbar region

M46.56	Other infective spondylopathies, lumbar region
M46.57	Other infective spondylopathies, lumbosacral region
M46.58	Other infective spondylopathies, lumbosacra region  Other infective spondylopathies, sacral and sacrococcygeal region
M46.59	Other infective spondylopathies, sacrar and sacrococcygear region  Other infective spondylopathies, multiple sites in spine
M46.80	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, site unspecified
M46.81	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, occipito-atlanto-axial region
M46.82	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, cervical region
M46.83	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, cervicothoracic region
M46.84	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, thoracic region
M46.85	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, thoracolumbar region
M46.86	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, lumbar region
M46.87	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, lumbosacral region
M46.88	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, sacral and sacrococcygeal region
M46.89	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, multiple sites in spine
M53.3	Sacrococcygeal disorders, not elsewhere classified
M54.5	Low back pain
M54.89	Other dorsalgia
M54.9	Dorsalgia, unspecified
M72.6	Necrotizing fasciitis
M79.3	Panniculitis, unspecified
M79.89	Other specified soft tissue disorders
M84.350A	Stress fracture, pelvis, initial encounter for fracture
M84.350D	Stress fracture, pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
M84.350G	Stress fracture, pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
M84.350K	Stress fracture, pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
M84.350P	Stress fracture, pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with malunion
M84.350S	Stress fracture, pelvis, sequela
M86.00	Acute hematogenous osteomyelitis, unspecified site
M86.08	Acute hematogenous osteomyelitis, other sites
M86.10	Other acute osteomyelitis, unspecified site
M86.18	Other acute osteomyelitis, other site
M86.20	Subacute osteomyelitis, unspecified site
M86.28	Subacute osteomyelitis, other site
M86.30	Chronic multifocal osteomyelitis, unspecified site
M86.38	Chronic multifocal osteomyelitis, other site
M86.40	Chronic osteomyelitis with draining sinus, unspecified site
M86.48	Chronic osteomyelitis with draining sinus, other site
M86.50	Other chronic hematogenous osteomyelitis, unspecified site
M86.58	Other chronic hematogenous osteomyelitis, other site
M86.60	Other chronic osteomyelitis, unspecified site
M86.68	Other chronic osteomyelitis, other site
M86.8X8	Other osteomyelitis, other site
M86.8X9	Other osteomyelitis, unspecified sites
· <del>-</del>	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,

M86.9	Osteomyelitis, unspecified
M87.050	Idiopathic aseptic necrosis of pelvis
M87.051	Idiopathic aseptic necrosis of right femur
M87.052	Idiopathic aseptic necrosis of left femur
M87.059	Idiopathic aseptic necrosis of unspecified femur
M87.150	Osteonecrosis due to drugs, pelvis
M87.151	Osteonecrosis due to drugs, right femur
M87.152	Osteonecrosis due to drugs, left femur
M87.159	Osteonecrosis due to drugs, unspecified femur
M87.250	Osteonecrosis due to previous trauma, pelvis
M87.251	Osteonecrosis due to previous trauma, right femur
M87.252	Osteonecrosis due to previous trauma, left femur
M87.256	Osteonecrosis due to previous trauma, unspecified femur
M87.350	Other secondary osteonecrosis, pelvis
M87.351	Other secondary osteonecrosis, right femur
M87.352	Other secondary osteonecrosis, left femur
M87.353	Other secondary osteonecrosis, unspecified femur
M87.850	Other osteonecrosis, pelvis
M87.851	Other osteonecrosis, right femur
M87.852	Other osteonecrosis, left femur
M87.859	Other osteonecrosis, unspecified femur
M96.621	Fracture of humerus following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate, right arm
M96.622	Fracture of humerus following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate, left arm
M96.629	Fracture of humerus following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate, unspecified arm
M96.631	Fracture of radius or ulna following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate, right arm
M96.632	Fracture of radius or ulna following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate, left arm
M96.639	Fracture of radius or ulna following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate, unspecified arm
M96.65	Fracture of pelvis following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate
M96.661	Fracture of femur following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate, right leg
M96.662	Fracture of femur following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate, left leg
M96.669	Fracture of femur following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate, unspecified leg
M96.671	Fracture of tibia or fibula following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate, right leg
M96.672	Fracture of tibia or fibula following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate, left leg
M96.679	Fracture of tibia or fibula following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate, unspecified leg
M96.69	Fracture of other bone following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate

M97.01XS Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic right hip joint, sequela M97.02XA Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic left hip joint, initial encounter M97.02XD Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic left hip joint, subsequent encounter M97.02XS Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic left hip joint, sequela M97.11XA Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic left hip joint, sequela M97.11XA Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic right knee joint, initial encounter N10 Acute pyelonephritis N11.1 Chronic obstructive pyelonephritis N13.0 Hydronephrosis with ureteral stricture, not elsewhere classified N13.1 Hydronephrosis with renal and ureteral calculous obstruction N13.3 Hydronephrosis with renal and ureteral calculous obstruction N13.3 Unspecified hydronephrosis N13.3 Other hydronephrosis N13.4 Hydroureter N13.5 Crossing vessel and stricture of ureter without hydronephrosis N13.6 Pyonephrosis N13.7 Vesicoureteral-reflux without reflux nephropathy N13.71 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.72 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.73 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unispecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy with nydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.3 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.7 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of kidney N20.2 Ca		
M97.01XS Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic right hip joint, sequela M97.02XA Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic left hip joint, initial encounter M97.02XD Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic left hip joint, subsequent encounter M97.02XS Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic left hip joint, sequela M97.11XA Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic left hip joint, sequela M97.11XA Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic right knee joint, initial encounter N10 Acute pyelonephritis N11.1 Chronic obstructive pyelonephritis N13.0 Hydronephrosis with ureteropelvic junction obstruction N13.1 Hydronephrosis with ureteral stricture, not elsewhere classified N13.2 Hydronephrosis with ureteral stricture, not elsewhere classified N13.3 Unspecified hydronephrosis N13.3 Other hydronephrosis N13.4 Hydroureter N13.5 Crossing vessel and stricture of ureter without hydronephrosis N13.6 Pyonephrosis N13.7 Vesicoureteral-reflux, unspecified N13.7 Vesicoureteral-reflux without reflux nephropathy N13.7 Vesicoureteral-reflux without reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.72 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, liateral N13.72 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.73 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N13.9 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.3 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N1	M97.01XA	Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic right hip joint, initial encounter
M97.02XA Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic left hip joint, initial encounter M97.02XD Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic left hip joint, subsequent encounter M97.02XS Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic left hip joint, sequela M97.02XS Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic left hip joint, sequela M97.02XS Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic left hip joint, sequela M97.11XA Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic left hip joint, sequela M97.02XS Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic left hip joint, subsequent encounter N10 Acute pyelonephritis N11.0 Acute pyelonephritis N11.1 Phydronephrosis with ureteral stricture, not elsewhere classified N13.1 Hydronephrosis with ureteral stricture, not elsewhere classified N13.2 Hydronephrosis with renal and ureteral calculous obstruction N13.30 Unspecified hydronephrosis N13.30 Unspecified hydronephrosis N13.40 Hydroureter N13.5 Crossing vessel and stricture of ureter without hydronephrosis N13.6 Pyonephrosis N13.70 Vesicoureteral-reflux, unspecified N13.71 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.72 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.73 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N13.8 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N13.6 End stage renal disease N13.9 Chronic kidney with calculus of ur	M97.01XD	Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic right hip joint, subsequent encounter
M97.02XD Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic left hip joint, subsequent encounter M97.02XS Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic left hip joint, sequela M97.11XA Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic left hip joint, sequela M97.11XA Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic right knee joint, initial encounter N10 Acute pyelonephritis N11.0 Chronic obstructive pyelonephritis N13.0 Hydronephrosis with ureteral stricture, not elsewhere classified N13.1 Hydronephrosis with ureteral stricture, not elsewhere classified N13.2 Hydronephrosis with renal and ureteral calculous obstruction N13.3 Unspecified hydronephrosis N13.3 Unspecified hydronephrosis N13.3 Hydronephrosis N13.4 Hydronephrosis N13.5 Crossing vessel and stricture of ureter without hydronephrosis N13.6 Pyonephrosis N13.7 Vesicoureteral-reflux, unspecified N13.7 Vesicoureteral-reflux without reflux nephropathy Without hydroureter, unilateral N13.72 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.722 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.73 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.73 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N13.9 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N13.9 Chronic kidney di	M97.01XS	Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic right hip joint, sequela
M97.02XS Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic left hip joint, sequela M97.11XA Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic right knee joint, initial encounter N10 Acute pyelonephritis N11.1 Chronic obstructive pyelonephritis N13.0 Hydronephrosis with ureteral stricture, not elsewhere classified N13.1 Hydronephrosis with ureteral stricture, not elsewhere classified N13.2 Hydronephrosis with renal and ureteral calculous obstruction N13.3 Unspecified hydronephrosis N13.3 Unspecified hydronephrosis N13.3 Unspecified hydronephrosis N13.4 Hydroureter N13.5 Crossing vessel and stricture of ureter without hydronephrosis N13.6 Pyonephrosis N13.7 Vesicoureteral-reflux, unspecified N13.71 Vesicoureteral-reflux without reflux nephropathy N13.721 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.722 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.731 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.733 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral N13.733 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.3 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.3 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.3 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.6 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N	M97.02XA	Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic left hip joint, initial encounter
M97.11XA Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic right knee joint, initial encounter N10 Acute pyelonephritis N11.1 Chronic obstructive pyelonephritis N13.0 Hydronephrosis with ureteral stricture, not elsewhere classified N13.1 Hydronephrosis with ureteral stricture, not elsewhere classified N13.2 Hydronephrosis with renal and ureteral calculous obstruction N13.30 Unspecified hydronephrosis N13.30 Other hydronephrosis N13.4 Hydroureter N13.5 Crossing vessel and stricture of ureter without hydronephrosis N13.6 Pyonephrosis N13.70 Vesicoureteral-reflux, unspecified N13.71 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.722 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.731 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral N13.730 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.3 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.3 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.3 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.3 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.5 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of kidney N20.2 Calculus of kidney N20.3 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus	M97.02XD	Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic left hip joint, subsequent encounter
N10 Acute pyelonephritis N11.1 Chronic obstructive pyelonephritis N13.0 Hydronephrosis with ureteropelvic junction obstruction N13.1 Hydronephrosis with ureteral stricture, not elsewhere classified N13.2 Hydronephrosis with renal and ureteral calculous obstruction N13.3 Unspecified hydronephrosis N13.3 Unspecified hydronephrosis N13.4 Hydroureter N13.5 Crossing vessel and stricture of ureter without hydronephrosis N13.6 Pyonephrosis N13.7 Vesicoureteral-reflux, unspecified N13.7 Vesicoureteral-reflux with uretlux nephropathy N13.7 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.7 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.7 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.7 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.0 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.3 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of kidney N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified	M97.02XS	Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic left hip joint, sequela
N11.1 Chronic obstructive pyelonephritis N13.0 Hydronephrosis with ureteropelvic junction obstruction N13.1 Hydronephrosis with ureteral stricture, not elsewhere classified N13.2 Hydronephrosis with renal and ureteral calculous obstruction N13.30 Unspecified hydronephrosis N13.39 Other hydronephrosis N13.4 Hydroureter N13.5 Crossing vessel and stricture of ureter without hydronephrosis N13.6 Pyonephrosis N13.7 Vesicoureteral-reflux, unspecified N13.7.1 Vesicoureteral-reflux without reflux nephropathy N13.7.2 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.7.2 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.7.2 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.7.31 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.7.39 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.7.39 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.3 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.3 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of kidney N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus	M97.11XA	Periprosthetic fracture around internal prosthetic right knee joint, initial encounter
N13.0 Hydronephrosis with ureteropelvic junction obstruction N13.1 Hydronephrosis with ureteral stricture, not elsewhere classified N13.2 Hydronephrosis with renal and ureteral calculous obstruction N13.30 Unspecified hydronephrosis N13.39 Other hydronephrosis N13.4 Hydroureter N13.5 Crossing vessel and stricture of ureter without hydronephrosis N13.6 Pyonephrosis N13.70 Vesicoureteral-reflux, unspecified N13.71 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy N13.721 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.722 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.731 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.733 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of kidney N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus	N10	Acute pyelonephritis
N13.1 Hydronephrosis with ureteral stricture, not elsewhere classified N13.2 Hydronephrosis with renal and ureteral calculous obstruction N13.30 Unspecified hydronephrosis N13.39 Other hydronephrosis N13.4 Hydroureter N13.5 Crossing vessel and stricture of ureter without hydronephrosis N13.6 Pyonephrosis N13.70 Vesicoureteral-reflux, unspecified N13.71 Vesicoureteral-reflux without reflux nephropathy N13.721 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.722 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, bilateral N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.731 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.33 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of kidney N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus	N11.1	Chronic obstructive pyelonephritis
N13.2 Hydronephrosis with renal and ureteral calculous obstruction N13.30 Unspecified hydronephrosis N13.39 Other hydronephrosis N13.4 Hydroureter N13.5 Crossing vessel and stricture of ureter without hydronephrosis N13.6 Pyonephrosis N13.70 Vesicoureteral-reflux, unspecified N13.71 Vesicoureteral-reflux without reflux nephropathy N13.721 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.722 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, bilateral N13.729 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.731 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, bilateral N13.730 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of verter N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus	N13.0	Hydronephrosis with ureteropelvic junction obstruction
N13.39 Unspecified hydronephrosis N13.4 Hydroureter N13.5 Crossing vessel and stricture of ureter without hydronephrosis N13.6 Pyonephrosis N13.70 Vesicoureteral-reflux, unspecified N13.71 Vesicoureteral-reflux without reflux nephropathy N13.72 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.722 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.729 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.731 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral N13.733 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 34 N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.5 Chronic kidney disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease	N13.1	Hydronephrosis with ureteral stricture, not elsewhere classified
N13.39 Other hydronephrosis N13.4 Hydroureter N13.5 Crossing vessel and stricture of ureter without hydronephrosis N13.6 Pyonephrosis N13.70 Vesicoureteral-reflux, unspecified N13.71 Vesicoureteral-reflux without reflux nephropathy N13.721 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.722 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, bilateral N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.731 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 tohic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of kidney N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus	N13.2	Hydronephrosis with renal and ureteral calculous obstruction
N13.4 Hydroureter  N13.5 Crossing vessel and stricture of ureter without hydronephrosis  N13.6 Pyonephrosis  N13.70 Vesicoureteral-reflux, unspecified  N13.71 Vesicoureteral-reflux without reflux nephropathy  N13.721 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral  N13.722 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, bilateral  N13.729 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified  N13.731 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified  N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified  N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, bilateral  N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, bilateral  N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy with hydroureter, unspecified  N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy  N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified  N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1  N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild)  N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified  N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a  N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b  N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe)  N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5  N18.6 End stage renal disease  N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified  N20.0 Calculus of kidney  N20.1 Calculus of kidney  N20.1 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter  N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter  N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified  N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus	N13.30	Unspecified hydronephrosis
N13.5 Crossing vessel and stricture of ureter without hydronephrosis N13.6 Pyonephrosis N13.70 Vesicoureteral-reflux, unspecified N13.71 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy N13.721 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.722 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, bilateral N13.729 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.731 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral N13.733 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, bilateral N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of kidney N20.2 Calculus of kidney N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus	N13.39	Other hydronephrosis
N13.6 Pyonephrosis N13.70 Vesicoureteral-reflux, unspecified N13.71 Vesicoureteral-reflux without reflux nephropathy N13.721 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.722 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, bilateral N13.729 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.731 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, bilateral N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.3 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 b N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of kidney N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus	N13.4	Hydroureter
N13.70 Vesicoureteral-reflux, unspecified N13.71 Vesicoureteral-reflux without reflux nephropathy N13.721 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.722 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, bilateral N13.729 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.731 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, bilateral N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of wreter N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus	N13.5	Crossing vessel and stricture of ureter without hydronephrosis
N13.71 Vesicoureteral-reflux without reflux nephropathy N13.721 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.722 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, bilateral N13.729 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.731 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, bilateral N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of ureter N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus	N13.6	Pyonephrosis
N13.721 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral N13.722 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, bilateral N13.729 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.731 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, bilateral N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of wither N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus	N13.70	Vesicoureteral-reflux, unspecified
N13.722 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, bilateral N13.729 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.731 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, bilateral N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, bilateral N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of ureter N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus	N13.71	Vesicoureteral-reflux without reflux nephropathy
N13.729 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified N13.731 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, bilateral N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of ureter N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus	N13.721	Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral
N13.731 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, bilateral N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of ureter N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus	N13.722	Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, bilateral
N13.732 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, bilateral N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of ureter N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus	N13.729	Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified
N13.739 Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of kidney N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus	N13.731	Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral
N13.8 Other obstructive and reflux uropathy N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of ureter N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus	N13.732	Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, bilateral
N13.9 Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of ureter N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus	N13.739	Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified
N18.1 Chronic kidney disease, stage 1 N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of ureter N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus	N13.8	Other obstructive and reflux uropathy
N18.2 Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild) N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe) N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of ureter N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus	N13.9	Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified
N18.30 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified  N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a  N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b  N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe)  N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5  N18.6 End stage renal disease  N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified  N20.0 Calculus of kidney  N20.1 Calculus of ureter  N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter  N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified  N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus	N18.1	Chronic kidney disease, stage 1
N18.31 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a  N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b  N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe)  N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5  N18.6 End stage renal disease  N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified  N20.0 Calculus of kidney  N20.1 Calculus of ureter  N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter  N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified  N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus	N18.2	Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild)
N18.32 Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b  N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe)  N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5  N18.6 End stage renal disease  N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified  N20.0 Calculus of kidney  N20.1 Calculus of ureter  N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter  N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified  N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus	N18.30	Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified
N18.4 Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe)  N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5  N18.6 End stage renal disease  N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified  N20.0 Calculus of kidney  N20.1 Calculus of ureter  N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter  N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified  N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus	N18.31	Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a
N18.5 Chronic kidney disease, stage 5 N18.6 End stage renal disease N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified N20.0 Calculus of kidney N20.1 Calculus of ureter N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus	N18.32	Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b
N18.6 End stage renal disease  N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified  N20.0 Calculus of kidney  N20.1 Calculus of ureter  N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter  N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified  N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus	N18.4	Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe)
N18.9 Chronic kidney disease, unspecified  N20.0 Calculus of kidney  N20.1 Calculus of ureter  N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter  N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified  N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus	N18.5	Chronic kidney disease, stage 5
N20.0 Calculus of kidney  N20.1 Calculus of ureter  N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter  N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified  N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus	N18.6	End stage renal disease
N20.1 Calculus of ureter  N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter  N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified  N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus	N18.9	Chronic kidney disease, unspecified
N20.2 Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus	N20.0	Calculus of kidney
N20.9 Urinary calculus, unspecified  N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus	N20.1	Calculus of ureter
N21.8 Other lower urinary tract calculus	N20.2	Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter
<u>-</u>	N20.9	Urinary calculus, unspecified
N21.9 Calculus of lower urinary tract, unspecified	N21.8	Other lower urinary tract calculus
	N21.9	Calculus of lower urinary tract, unspecified
N22 Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere	N22	Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere

N23	Unspecified renal colic
N28.0	Ischemia and infarction of kidney
N28.1	Cyst of kidney, acquired
N28.81	Hypertrophy of kidney
N28.82	Megaloureter
N28.83	Nephroptosis
N28.89	Other specified disorders of kidney and ureter
N28.9	Disorder of kidney and ureter, unspecified
N29	Other disorders of kidney and ureter in diseases classified elsewhere
N30.00	Acute cystitis without hematuria
N30.01	Acute cystitis with hematuria
N30.10	Interstitial cystitis (chronic) without hematuria
N30.11	Interstitial cystitis (chronic) with hematuria
N30.20	Other chronic cystitis without hematuria
N30.21	Other chronic cystitis with hematuria
N30.40	Irradiation cystitis without hematuria
N30.41	Irradiation cystitis with hematuria
N30.80	Other cystitis without hematuria
N30.81	Other cystitis with hematuria
N30.90	Cystitis, unspecified without hematuria
N30.91	Cystitis, unspecified with hematuria
N31.0	Uninhibited neuropathic bladder, not elsewhere classified
N31.1	Reflex neuropathic bladder, not elsewhere classified
N31.2	Flaccid neuropathic bladder, not elsewhere classified
N31.8	Other neuromuscular dysfunction of bladder
N31.9	Neuromuscular dysfunction of bladder, unspecified
N32.0	Bladder-neck obstruction
N32.1	Vesicointestinal fistula
N32.2	Vesical fistula, not elsewhere classified
N32.3	Diverticulum of bladder
N32.81	Overactive bladder
N32.89	Other specified disorders of bladder
N32.9	Bladder disorder, unspecified
N33	Bladder disorders in diseases classified elsewhere
N36.1	Urethral diverticulum
N36.44	Muscular disorders of urethra
N36.9	Urethral disorder, unspecified
N39.0	Urinary tract infection, site not specified
N39.3	Stress incontinence (female) (male)
N39.9	Disorder of urinary system, unspecified
N40.0	Benign prostatic hyperplasia without lower urinary tract symptoms
N41.0	Acute prostatitis
N41.1	Chronic prostatitis

N41.2	Abscess of prostate
N41.3	Prostatocystitis
N41.4	Granulomatous prostatitis
N41.8	Other inflammatory diseases of prostate
N41.9	Inflammatory disease of prostate, unspecified
N42.0	Calculus of prostate
N42.1	Congestion and hemorrhage of prostate
N42.30	Unspecified dysplasia of prostate
N42.31	Prostatic intraepithelial neoplasia
N42.32	Atypical small acinar proliferation of prostate
N42.39	Other dysplasia of prostate
N42.81	Prostatodynia syndrome
N42.82	Prostatosis syndrome
N42.89	Other specified disorders of prostate
N42.9	Disorder of prostate, unspecified
N43.40	Spermatocele of epididymis, unspecified
N43.41	Spermatocele of epididymis, single
N43.42	Spermatocele of epididymis, multiple
N44.00	Torsion of testis, unspecified
N44.01	Extravaginal torsion of spermatic cord
N44.02	Intravaginal torsion of spermatic cord
N44.03	Torsion of appendix testis
N44.04	Torsion of appendix epididymis
N44.1	Cyst of tunica albuginea testis
N44.2	Benign cyst of testis
N44.8	Other noninflammatory disorders of the testis
N49.0	Inflammatory disorders of seminal vesicle
N49.1	Inflammatory disorders of spermatic cord, tunica vaginalis and vas deferens
N49.2	Inflammatory disorders of scrotum
N49.3	Fournier gangrene
N49.8	Inflammatory disorders of other specified male genital organs
N49.9	Inflammatory disorder of unspecified male genital organ
N50.0	Atrophy of testis
N50.1	Vascular disorders of male genital organs
N50.3	Cyst of epididymis
N50.811	Right testicular pain
N50.812	Left testicular pain
N50.819	Testicular pain, unspecified
N50.82	Scrotal pain
N50.89	Other specified disorders of the male genital organs
N50.9	Disorder of male genital organs, unspecified
N51	Disorders of male genital organs in diseases classified elsewhere
N52.35	Erectile dysfunction following radiation therapy

N52.36	Erectile dysfunction following interstitial seed therapy
N52.37	Erectile dysfunction following prostate ablative therapy
N53.11	Retarded ejaculation
N53.12	Painful ejaculation
N53.13	Anejaculatory orgasm
N53.14	Retrograde ejaculation
N53.19	Other ejaculatory dysfunction
N53.8	Other male sexual dysfunction
N53.9	Unspecified male sexual dysfunction
N70.01	Acute salpingitis
N70.02	Acute oophoritis
N70.03	Acute salpingitis and oophoritis
N70.11	Chronic salpingitis
N70.12	Chronic oophoritis
N70.13	Chronic salpingitis and oophoritis
N70.91	Salpingitis, unspecified
N70.92	Oophoritis, unspecified
N70.93	Salpingitis and oophoritis, unspecified
N71.0	Acute inflammatory disease of uterus
N71.1	Chronic inflammatory disease of uterus
N71.9	Inflammatory disease of uterus, unspecified
N72	Inflammatory disease of cervix uteri
N73.0	Acute parametritis and pelvic cellulitis
N73.1	Chronic parametritis and pelvic cellulitis
N73.2	Unspecified parametritis and pelvic cellulitis
N73.3	Female acute pelvic peritonitis
N73.4	Female chronic pelvic peritonitis
N73.5	Female pelvic peritonitis, unspecified
N73.6	Female pelvic peritoneal adhesions (postinfective)
N73.8	Other specified female pelvic inflammatory diseases
N73.9	Female pelvic inflammatory disease, unspecified
N74	Female pelvic inflammatory disorders in diseases classified elsewhere
N75.0	Cyst of Bartholin's gland
N75.1	Abscess of Bartholin's gland
N75.8	Other diseases of Bartholin's gland
N75.9	Disease of Bartholin's gland, unspecified
N76.0	Acute vaginitis
N76.1	Subacute and chronic vaginitis
N76.2	Acute vulvitis
N76.3	Subacute and chronic vulvitis
N76.4	Abscess of vulva
N76.5	Ulceration of vagina
N76.6	Ulceration of vulva

N76.81	Mucositis (ulcerative) of vagina and vulva
N76.89	Other specified inflammation of vagina and vulva
N77.0	Ulceration of vulva in diseases classified elsewhere
N77.1	Vaginitis, vulvitis and vulvovaginitis in diseases classified elsewhere
N80.00	Endometriosis of the uterus, unspecified
N80.01	Superficial endometriosis of the uterus
N80.02	Deep endometriosis of the uterus
N80.03	Adenomyosis of the uterus
N80.101 N80.102	Endometriosis of right ovary, unspecified depth
N80.102 N80.103	Endometriosis of left ovary, unspecified depth  Endometriosis of bilateral ovaries, unspecified depth
N80.103	Endometriosis of ovary, unspecified side, unspecified depth
N80.111	Superficial endometriosis of right ovary
N80.111	Superficial endometriosis of left ovary
N80.112	Superficial endometriosis of left ovaries
N80.113	Superficial endometriosis of ovary, unspecified ovary
N80.119	Deep endometriosis of right ovary
N80.121	Deep endometriosis of left ovary
N80.122	Deep endometriosis of left ovary  Deep endometriosis of bilateral ovaries
N80.123	Deep endometriosis of ovary, unspecified ovary
N80.201	Endometriosis of right fallopian tube, unspecified depth
N80.201	Endometriosis of left fallopian tube, unspecified depth
N80.202	Endometriosis of bilateral fallopian tubes, unspecified depth
N80.209	Endometriosis of unspecified fallopian tubes, unspecified depth
N80.211	Superficial endometriosis of right fallopian tube
N80.211	Superficial endometriosis of left fallopian tube
N80.213	Superficial endometriosis of bilateral fallopian tubes
N80.219	Superficial endometriosis of unspecified fallopian tube
N80.221	Deep endometriosis of right fallopian tube
N80.222	Deep endometriosis of left fallopian tube
N80.223	Deep endometriosis of bilateral fallopian tubes
N80.229	Deep endometriosis of unspecified fallopian tube
N80.30	Endometriosis of pelvic peritoneum, unspecified
N80.311	Superficial endometriosis of the anterior cul-de-sac
N80.312	Deep endometriosis of the anterior cul-de-sac
N80.319	Endometriosis of the anterior cul-de-sac, unspecified depth
N80.321	Superficial endometriosis of the posterior cul-de-sac
N80.322	Deep endometriosis of the posterior cul-de-sac
N80.329	Endometriosis of the posterior cul-de-sac, unspecified depth
N80.331	Superficial endometriosis of the right pelvic sidewall
N80.332	Superficial endometriosis of the left pelvic sidewall
N80.333	Superficial endometriosis of bilateral pelvic sidewall
N80.339	Superficial endometriosis of pelvic sidewall, unspecified side
N80.341	Deep endometriosis of the right pelvic sidewall
N80.342	Deep endometriosis of the left pelvic sidewall
N80.343	Deep endometriosis of the bilateral pelvic sidewall
N80.349	Deep endometriosis of the pelvic sidewall, unspecified side
N80.351	Endometriosis of the right pelvic sidewall, unspecified depth
N80.352	Endometriosis of the left pelvic sidewall, unspecified depth
N80.353	Endometriosis of bilateral pelvic sidewall, unspecified depth
N80.359	Endometriosis of pelvic sidewall, unspecified side, unspecified depth
N80.361	Superficial endometriosis of the right pelvic brim

N80.362 Superficial endometriosis of bilateral pelvic brim N80.369 Superficial endometriosis of the pelvic brim, unspecified side N80.371 Deep endometriosis of the right pelvic brim N80.372 Deep endometriosis of the left pelvic brim N80.373 Deep endometriosis of bilateral pelvic brim N80.373 Deep endometriosis of bilateral pelvic brim N80.373 Deep endometriosis of the pelvic brim, unspecified side N80.381 Endometriosis of the pelvic brim, unspecified depth N80.382 Endometriosis of the left pelvic brim, unspecified depth N80.383 Endometriosis of the left pelvic brim, unspecified depth N80.384 Endometriosis of bilateral pelvic brim, unspecified depth N80.385 Endometriosis of bilateral pelvic brim, unspecified depth N80.386 Endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites N80.397 Superficial endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites N80.398 Endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites N80.399 Deep endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites N80.391 Superficial endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites N80.392 Superficial endometriosis of the bilateral uterosacral ligament N80.3A1 Superficial endometriosis of the bilateral uterosacral ligament N80.3A2 Superficial endometriosis of the bilateral uterosacral ligament (s) N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of the bilateral uterosacral ligament N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament N80.3B4 Deep endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament N80.3B5 Deep endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament N80.3B6 Deep endometriosis of the uterosacra	NION 262	Cuparticial and amatricaia of the left polyic brim
N80.369   Superficial endometriosis of the pelvic brim, unspecified side		
N80.371 Deep endometriosis of the light pelvic brim N80.372 Deep endometriosis of the left pelvic brim N80.373 Deep endometriosis of bilateral pelvic brim N80.379 Deep endometriosis of bilateral pelvic brim, unspecified side N80.381 Endometriosis of the pelvic brim, unspecified depth N80.382 Endometriosis of the left pelvic brim, unspecified depth N80.383 Endometriosis of the left pelvic brim, unspecified depth N80.383 Endometriosis of the pelvic brim, unspecified depth N80.383 Endometriosis of the pelvic brim, unspecified side, unspecified depth N80.393 Endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites N80.391 Superficial endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites N80.392 Endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites N80.393 Endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites N80.394 Superficial endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament N80.3A3 Superficial endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (s) N80.3A9 Superficial endometriosis of the the uterosacral ligament (s) N80.3B1 Deep endometriosis of the influt uterosacral ligament (s) N80.3B2 Deep endometriosis of the influt uterosacral ligament (s) N80.3B2 Deep endometriosis of the influt uterosacral ligament (s) N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of the influt uterosacral ligament (s) N80.3B4 Deep endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament (s) N80.3B5 Deep endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament (s) N80.3C1 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (s) N80.3C2 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (s) N80.3C3 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (s) N80.3C3 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (s) N80.3C4 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (s) N80.3C5 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (s) N80.3C6 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (s) N80.3C7 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (s) N80.3C8 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (s) N80.3C9 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (s) N80.3C9 Endometriosis		'
N80.372 Deep endometriosis of the left pelvic brim N80.373 Deep endometriosis of bilateral pelvic brim N80.373 Deep endometriosis of the pelvic brim, unspecified side N80.381 Endometriosis of the right pelvic brim, unspecified depth N80.382 Endometriosis of the left pelvic brim, unspecified depth N80.383 Endometriosis of bilateral pelvic brim, unspecified depth N80.383 Endometriosis of bilateral pelvic brim, unspecified depth N80.389 Endometriosis of the pelvic brim, unspecified depth N80.399 Endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites N80.391 Deep endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites N80.392 Deep endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites N80.393 Endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites N80.394 Superficial endometriosis of the right uterosacral ligament N80.3A1 Superficial endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament N80.3A2 Superficial endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament N80.3A3 Superficial endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament N80.3B2 Deep endometriosis of the right uterosacral ligament N80.3B2 Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament of ligament (s) N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (s) N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth N80.3C3 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth N80.3C3 Endometriosis of the luterosacral ligament (s), unspecified depth N80.3C3 Endometriosis of the luterosacral ligament (s), unspecified depth N80.3C9 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (s) N80.4C1 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (s) N80.4C2 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (s) N80.5C2 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (s) N80.5C3 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (s) N80.5C3 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (s) N80.5C3 Endometriosi		· ' ' '
N80.373 Deep endometriosis of the pelvic brim, unspecified side N80.381 Endometriosis of the right pelvic brim, unspecified depth N80.382 Endometriosis of the left pelvic brim, unspecified depth N80.389 Endometriosis of blateral pelvic brim, unspecified depth N80.389 Endometriosis of blateral pelvic brim, unspecified depth N80.389 Endometriosis of the pelvic brim, unspecified depth N80.399 Endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites N80.391 Superficial endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites N80.392 Endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites N80.393 Endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites N80.399 Endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites N80.340 Superficial endometriosis of the input uterosacral ligament N80.3A1 Superficial endometriosis of the input uterosacral ligament N80.3A2 Superficial endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (s) unspecified side N80.3A3 Superficial endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament (s) unspecified side N80.3B1 Deep endometriosis of the right uterosacral ligament N80.3B2 Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (s) unspecified side N80.3B2 Deep endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament (s) unspecified side N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament (s) unspecified side N80.3C2 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament(s) unspecified depth N80.3C2 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament(s) unspecified depth N80.3C3 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (s) unspecified depth N80.3C4 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (s) unspecified depth N80.3C5 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (s) unspecified depth N80.3C6 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (s) unspecified depth N80.3C7 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (s) unspecified depth N80.3C8 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (s) unspecified depth N80.3C9 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (s) unspecified depth N80.3C9		
N80.379 Deep endometriosis of the pelvic brim, unspecified side N80.381 Endometriosis of the left pelvic brim, unspecified depth N80.382 Endometriosis of the left pelvic brim, unspecified depth N80.383 Endometriosis of the pelvic brim, unspecified depth N80.381 Endometriosis of the pelvic brim, unspecified depth N80.382 Endometriosis of the pelvic brim, unspecified depth N80.393 Superficial endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites N80.392 Deep endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites N80.393 Endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites N80.394 Superficial endometriosis of the right uterosacral ligament N80.3A1 Superficial endometriosis of the ileft uterosacral ligament N80.3A2 Superficial endometriosis of the bitateral uterosacral ligament N80.3A3 Superficial endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of the lift uterosacral ligament N80.3B1 Deep endometriosis of the lift uterosacral ligament N80.3B2 Deep endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s) N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s) N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s) N80.3C1 Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth N80.3C2 Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth N80.3C2 Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth N80.3C9 Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth N80.4C1 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified involvement of vagina N80.4C2 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina N80.4C2 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina N80.5C2 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina N80.5C2 Endometriosis of the rectum N80.5C2 Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.5C3 Endometriosis of the secum N80.5C3 Endometriosis of the secum N80.5C3 Endometriosis of the appendix N80.5C4 Deep endometriosis of the app		
N80.381 Endometriosis of the right pelvic brim, unspecified depth N80.382 Endometriosis of bilateral pelvic brim, unspecified depth N80.383 Endometriosis of bilateral pelvic brim, unspecified depth N80.389 Endometriosis of the pelvic brim, unspecified side, unspecified depth N80.389 Endometriosis of the pelvic brim, unspecified side, unspecified sites N80.392 Deep endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites N80.392 Deep endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites N80.399 Endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified depth N80.3A1 Superficial endometriosis of the interessacral ligament N80.3A2 Superficial endometriosis of the belf uterosacral ligament N80.3A3 Superficial endometriosis of the belf uterosacral ligament(s) N80.3B1 Deep endometriosis of the belf uterosacral ligament N80.3B2 Deep endometriosis of the belf uterosacral ligament N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of the belf uterosacral ligament N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of the self uterosacral ligament N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of the self uterosacral ligament(s) N80.3B1 Deep endometriosis of the self uterosacral ligament(s) N80.3B2 Deep endometriosis of the self uterosacral ligament(s) N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of the self uterosacral ligament(s) N80.3C2 Endometriosis of the right uterosacral ligament(s) N80.3C2 Endometriosis of the self uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth N80.3C3 Endometriosis of the self uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth N80.3C4 Endometriosis of the self uterosacral ligament (s), unspecified depth N80.3C5 Endometriosis of the self uterosacral ligament (s), unspecified depth N80.3C6 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina N80.4C1 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina N80.4C2 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina N80.5C2 Deep endometriosis of the sectum N80.5C2 Deep endometriosis of the sectum N80.5C3 Endometriosis of the sectum N80.5C3 Endometriosis of the sectum N80.5C3 Endometriosis of the ap		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
N80.382		
N80.383 Endometriosis of bilateral pelvic brim, unspecified depth N80.389 Endometriosis of the pelvic peritineum, other specified sites N80.391 Superficial endometriosis of the pelvic peritioneum, other specified sites N80.392 Deep endometriosis of the pelvic peritineum, other specified sites N80.393 Endometriosis of the pelvic peritineum, other specified sites N80.394 Superficial endometriosis of the right uterosacral ligament N80.3A1 Superficial endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament N80.3A2 Superficial endometriosis of the bilateral uterosacral ligament N80.3A3 Superficial endometriosis of the bilateral uterosacral ligament N80.3A9 Superficial endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament side side N80.3B1 Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament N80.3B2 Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified side N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth N80.3C2 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth N80.3C3 Endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth N80.3C3 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth N80.3C4 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified involvement of vagina N80.40 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum with involvement of vagina N80.41 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum with involvement of vagina N80.50 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum with involvement of vagina N80.51 Superficial endometriosis of the rectum N80.51 Superficial endometriosis of the rectum N80.52 Endometriosis of the rectum, unspecified depth N80.52 Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.52 Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.52 Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.53 Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.54 Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.55 Endometriosis of the appendix N80.56 Endometriosis of the appendix N80.56 Endometriosis of the papendix unspecifi		
N80.389   Endometriosis of the pelvic brim, unspecified side, unspecified depth N80.391   Superficial endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites N80.392   Deep endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites N80.393   Endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites N80.341   Superficial endometriosis of the right uterosacral ligament N80.3A2   Superficial endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament N80.3A3   Superficial endometriosis of the bilateral uterosacral ligament N80.3A3   Superficial endometriosis of the bilateral uterosacral ligament N80.3B3   Superficial endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament N80.3B1   Deep endometriosis of the light uterosacral ligament N80.3B2   Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament N80.3B3   Deep endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament N80.3B3   Deep endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament (s), unspecified side N80.3C1   Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth N80.3C2   Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth N80.3C3   Endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth N80.3C3   Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth N80.3C3   Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified involvement of vagina N80.41   Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified involvement of vagina N80.41   Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum with involvement of vagina N80.50   Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified involvement of vagina N80.51   Superficial endometriosis of the rectum   N80.51   Superficial endometriosis of the rectum   N80.51   Deep endometriosis of the rectum   N80.52   Deep endometriosis of the rectum   N80.52   Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon   N80.53   Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon   N80.53   Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon   N80.54   Endometriosis of the papendix   N80.54   Deep endometriosis of the papendix   N80.55   Deep endometriosis of the papendix   N80.56		
N80.391 Superficial endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites N80.392 Deep endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites, unspecified depth N80.381 Superficial endometriosis of the right uterosacral ligament N80.3A2 Superficial endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament N80.3A3 Superficial endometriosis of the bilateral uterosacral ligament(s) N80.3A9 Superficial endometriosis of the bilateral uterosacral ligament(s) N80.3B1 Deep endometriosis of the teripa uterosacral ligament li		
N80.392 Deep endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites N80.399 Endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites, unspecified depth N80.3A1 Superficial endometriosis of the right uterosacral ligament N80.3A2 Superficial endometriosis of the bilateral uterosacral ligament N80.3A3 Superficial endometriosis of the bilateral uterosacral ligament(s) N80.3A9 Superficial endometriosis of the bilateral uterosacral ligament(s) N80.3B1 Deep endometriosis of the right uterosacral ligament N80.3B1 Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament N80.3B2 Deep endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s) N80.3B9 Deep endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified side N80.3C1 Endometriosis of the inplit uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth N80.3C2 Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth N80.3C3 Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth N80.3C9 Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth N80.4C1 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified involvement of vagina N80.41 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina N80.41 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum with involvement of vagina N80.51 Superficial endometriosis of the rectum N80.511 Superficial endometriosis of the rectum N80.512 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.522 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.523 Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.524 Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.525 Deep endometriosis of the appendix N80.541 Superficial endometriosis of the appendix N80.542 Deep endometriosis of the appendix N80.543 Superficial endometriosis of the appendix N80.544 Superficial endometriosis of the appendix N80.555 Deep endometriosis of the appendix N80.564 Superficial endometriosis of the appendix N80.565 Deep endometriosis of the parts of the colon N80.569 Endometriosis of the parts of the colon N80.560 Deep end		
N80.399 Endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites, unspecified depth N80.3A1 Superficial endometriosis of the light uterosacral ligament N80.3A2 Superficial endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (S) N80.3A3 Superficial endometriosis of the bilateral uterosacral ligament(S) N80.3A9 Superficial endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(S), unspecified side N80.3B1 Deep endometriosis of the right uterosacral ligament (S) Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (S) Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (S) Deep endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(S) Unspecified side N80.3B2 Deep endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(S), unspecified depth N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth N80.3C1 Endometriosis of the telf uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth N80.3C2 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament(S), unspecified depth N80.3C3 Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(S), unspecified depth N80.3C9 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified involvement of vagina N80.41 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina N80.41 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina N80.50 Endometriosis of intestine, unspecified N80.511 Superficial endometriosis of the rectum Unspecified N80.512 Deep endometriosis of the rectum Unspecified N80.513 Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.520 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon Unspecified Depth N80.531 Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon Unspecified Depth N80.532 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon Unspecified Depth N80.533 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon Unspecified Depth N80.534 Superficial endometriosis of the appendix N80.545 Deep endometriosis of the appendix Unspecified Depth N80.546 Deep endometriosis of the appendix Unspecified Depth N80.547 Superficial endometriosis of the parts of the colon N80.559 Endometriosis of the small intestine Unspecified Depth N80.660 Deep endometriosis of the		
N80.3A1 Superficial endometriosis of the right uterosacral ligament N80.3A2 Superficial endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament(s) N80.3A3 Superficial endometriosis of the bilateral uterosacral ligament(s) N80.3A9 Superficial endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified side N80.3B1 Deep endometriosis of the right uterosacral ligament N80.3B2 Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament(s) N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament(s) N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified side N80.3C1 Endometriosis of the inght uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth N80.3C2 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth N80.3C3 Endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth N80.3C3 Endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth N80.3C4 Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth N80.40 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified involvement of vagina N80.41 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina N80.42 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum with involvement of vagina N80.51 Superficial endometriosis of the rectum N80.511 Superficial endometriosis of the rectum N80.512 Deep endometriosis of the rectum N80.521 Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.521 Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.522 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.531 Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.532 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.533 Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.542 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.553 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.554 Superficial endometriosis of the appendix N80.541 Superficial endometriosis of the parts of the colon N80.552 Deep endometriosis of the papendix N80.543 Superficial endometriosis of the parts of the colon N80.554 Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine N80.565 Deep endometriosis of the small intestine N80.566 Superficial e		
N80.3A2 Superficial endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (s) N80.3A3 Superficial endometriosis of the bilateral uterosacral ligament(s) N80.3B2 Deep endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament (s) N80.3B1 Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (s) N80.3B2 Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (s) N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament (s) N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s) N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified side (s) N80.3C1 Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth (s) N80.3C2 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth (s) N80.3C3 Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth (s) N80.3C3 Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth (s) N80.3C9 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified involvement of vagina (s) N80.40 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina (s) N80.41 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina (s) N80.42 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum with involvement of vagina (s) N80.50 Endometriosis of intestine, unspecified (s) N80.511 Superficial endometriosis of the rectum (s) N80.512 Deep endometriosis of the rectum (s) N80.520 Endometriosis of the rectum (s) N80.521 Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon (s) N80.522 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon (s) N80.533 Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon (s) N80.541 Superficial endometriosis of the appendix (s) N80.542 Deep endometriosis of the appendix (s) N80.543 Superficial endometriosis of the appendix (s) N80.544 Superficial endometriosis of the parts of the colon (s) N80.555 Deep endometriosis of the parts of the colon (s) N80.550 Deep endometriosis of the parts of the colon (s) N80.551 Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine (s) N80.561 Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine (s) N80.562 Deep endometriosis of the parts of the colon (s) N80.563 Su		
N80.3A3 Superficial endometriosis of the bilateral uterosacral ligament(s) N80.3A9 Superficial endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified side N80.3B1 Deep endometriosis of the right uterosacral ligament N80.3B2 Deep endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified side N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified side N80.3B3 Deep endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth N80.3C1 Endometriosis of the right uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth N80.3C2 Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth N80.3C3 Endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth N80.3C9 Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth N80.40 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified involvement of vagina N80.41 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina N80.42 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina N80.50 Endometriosis of intestine, unspecified N80.51 Superficial endometriosis of the rectum N80.51 Deep endometriosis of the rectum N80.521 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.522 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.523 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.529 Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon, unspecified depth N80.531 Superficial endometriosis of the cecum N80.532 Deep endometriosis of the cecum N80.533 Endometriosis of the cecum N80.541 Superficial endometriosis of the appendix N80.542 Deep endometriosis of the appendix N80.543 Superficial endometriosis of the appendix N80.544 Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine N80.555 Deep endometriosis of the small intestine N80.566 Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine N80.567 Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine N80.568 Deep endometriosis of bladder N80.680 Endometriosis of bladder N80.680 Deep endometriosis of bladder N80.680 Deep endometriosis of bladder		
N80.3A9         Superficial endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament (s), unspecified side           N80.3B1         Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament           N80.3B2         Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament(s)           N80.3B3         Deep endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified side           N80.3C1         Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth           N80.3C2         Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth           N80.3C3         Endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth           N80.3C0         Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth           N80.40         Endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth           N80.40         Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth           N80.41         Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina           N80.41         Endometriosis of intestine, unspecified           N80.511         Superficial endometriosis of the rectum           N80.512         Deep endometriosis of the rectum, unspecified depth           N80.513         Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon           N80.522         Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon           N80.533         Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon, unspecified depth <t< td=""><td></td><td></td></t<>		
N80.3B1         Deep endometriosis of the right uterosacral ligament           N80.3B2         Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament           N80.3B3         Deep endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s)           N80.3B9         Deep endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified side           N80.3C1         Endometriosis of the right uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth           N80.3C2         Endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth           N80.3C3         Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth           N80.3C9         Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth           N80.3C9         Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified side, unspecified depth           N80.40         Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina           N80.41         Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum with involvement of vagina           N80.50         Endometriosis of intestine, unspecified           N80.511         Superficial endometriosis of the rectum           N80.512         Deep endometriosis of the rectum           N80.521         Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon           N80.522         Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon           N80.533         Superficial endometriosis of the cecum           N80.540         Endometriosis of the eccum	N80.3A3	
N80.3B2         Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament (s)           N80.3B3         Deep endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified side           N80.3B3         Deep endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth           N80.3C1         Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth           N80.3C2         Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth           N80.3C3         Endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth           N80.4C2         Endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth           N80.40         Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified involvement of vagina           N80.41         Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina           N80.42         Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum with involvement of vagina           N80.511         Superficial endometriosis of the rectum           N80.512         Deep endometriosis of the rectum           N80.513         Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon           N80.520         Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon           N80.531         Superficial endometriosis of the cecum           N80.532         Deep endometriosis of the cecum           N80.533         Endometriosis of the cecum           N80.540         Endometriosis of the appendix, unsp	N80.3A9	Superficial endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified side
N80.3B3         Deep endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified side           N80.3C1         Endometriosis of the right uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth           N80.3C2         Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth           N80.3C3         Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth           N80.3C9         Endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth           N80.40         Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified side, unspecified depth           N80.41         Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified involvement of vagina           N80.42         Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina           N80.50         Endometriosis of intestine, unspecified           N80.511         Superficial endometriosis of the rectum           N80.512         Deep endometriosis of the rectum           N80.513         Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon           N80.521         Super pendometriosis of the sigmoid colon           N80.522         Deep endometriosis of the cecum           N80.531         Superficial endometriosis of the cecum           N80.532         Deep endometriosis of the cecum           N80.543         Superficial endometriosis of the appendix           N80.544         Superficial endometriosis of the parts of the colon	N80.3B1	Deep endometriosis of the right uterosacral ligament
N80.3B9         Deep endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified side           N80.3C1         Endometriosis of the right uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth           N80.3C2         Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth           N80.3C3         Endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth           N80.3C9         Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth           N80.40         Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified involvement of vagina           N80.41         Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina           N80.42         Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum with involvement of vagina           N80.50         Endometriosis of intestine, unspecified           N80.511         Superficial endometriosis of the rectum           N80.512         Deep endometriosis of the rectum, unspecified depth           N80.513         Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon           N80.521         Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon           N80.522         Deep endometriosis of the cecum           N80.531         Superficial endometriosis of the cecum           N80.532         Deep endometriosis of the cecum           N80.541         Superficial endometriosis of the appendix           N80.542         Deep endometriosis of the appendix	N80.3B2	Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament
N80.3C1       Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth         N80.3C2       Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth         N80.3C3       Endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth         N80.3C9       Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth         N80.40       Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified involvement of vagina         N80.41       Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum with involvement of vagina         N80.42       Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum with involvement of vagina         N80.41       Superficial endometriosis of the rectum         N80.511       Superficial endometriosis of the rectum         N80.512       Deep endometriosis of the rectum, unspecified depth         N80.519       Endometriosis of the rectum, unspecified depth         N80.521       Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon         N80.522       Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon         N80.533       Superficial endometriosis of the cecum         N80.534       Superficial endometriosis of the appendix         N80.545       Deep endometriosis of the appendix         N80.549       Endometriosis of the appendix, unspecified depth         N80.551       Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon         N80.552       Deep endometriosis	N80.3B3	Deep endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s)
N80.3C2       Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth         N80.3C3       Endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth         N80.40       Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified involvement of vagina         N80.41       Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina         N80.42       Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum with involvement of vagina         N80.50       Endometriosis of intestine, unspecified         N80.511       Superficial endometriosis of the rectum         N80.512       Deep endometriosis of the rectum         N80.513       Endometriosis of the rectum, unspecified depth         N80.521       Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon         N80.522       Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon, unspecified depth         N80.523       Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon, unspecified depth         N80.531       Superficial endometriosis of the cecum         N80.532       Deep endometriosis of the cecum         N80.533       Endometriosis of the eccum, unspecified depth         N80.541       Superficial endometriosis of the appendix         N80.542       Deep endometriosis of the appendix         N80.543       Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon         N80.5442       Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colon	N80.3B9	Deep endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified side
N80.3C3       Endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth         N80.4O9       Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified side, unspecified depth         N80.40       Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified involvement of vagina         N80.41       Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum with unvolvement of vagina         N80.42       Endometriosis of fectovaginal septum with involvement of vagina         N80.50       Endometriosis of intestine, unspecified         N80.511       Superficial endometriosis of the rectum         N80.512       Deep endometriosis of the rectum         N80.513       Deep endometriosis of the rectum, unspecified depth         N80.521       Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon         N80.522       Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon         N80.523       Superficial endometriosis of the cecum         N80.531       Superficial endometriosis of the cecum         N80.532       Deep endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depth         N80.533       Endometriosis of the appendix         N80.541       Superficial endometriosis of the appendix         N80.542       Deep endometriosis of the appendix         N80.543       Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon         N80.554       Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon <tr< td=""><td>N80.3C1</td><td>Endometriosis of the right uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth</td></tr<>	N80.3C1	Endometriosis of the right uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth
N80.3C9       Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified side, unspecified depth         N80.40       Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified involvement of vagina         N80.41       Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina         N80.42       Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum with involvement of vagina         N80.50       Endometriosis of intestine, unspecified         N80.511       Superficial endometriosis of the rectum         N80.512       Deep endometriosis of the rectum         N80.519       Endometriosis of the rectum, unspecified depth         N80.521       Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon         N80.522       Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon         N80.531       Superficial endometriosis of the cecum         N80.532       Deep endometriosis of the cecum         N80.533       Deep endometriosis of the cecum         N80.541       Superficial endometriosis of the appendix         N80.542       Deep endometriosis of the appendix         N80.543       Endometriosis of the appendix, unspecified depth         N80.544       Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon         N80.555       Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colon         N80.550       Endometriosis of other parts of the colon         N80.561       Superfici	N80.3C2	Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth
N80.40       Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified involvement of vagina         N80.41       Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina         N80.42       Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum with involvement of vagina         N80.50       Endometriosis of intestine, unspecified         N80.511       Superficial endometriosis of the rectum         N80.512       Deep endometriosis of the rectum         N80.519       Endometriosis of the rectum, unspecified depth         N80.521       Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon         N80.522       Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon         N80.529       Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon, unspecified depth         N80.531       Superficial endometriosis of the cecum         N80.532       Deep endometriosis of the cecum         N80.533       Endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depth         N80.541       Superficial endometriosis of the appendix         N80.542       Deep endometriosis of the appendix         N80.549       Endometriosis of the parts of the colon         N80.551       Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon         N80.552       Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colon         N80.559       Endometriosis of other parts of the colon, unspecified depth         N80.561       Superficial e	N80.3C3	Endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth
N80.41 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina N80.42 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum with involvement of vagina N80.50 Endometriosis of intestine, unspecified N80.511 Superficial endometriosis of the rectum N80.512 Deep endometriosis of the rectum N80.519 Endometriosis of the rectum, unspecified depth N80.521 Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.522 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.529 Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon, unspecified depth N80.531 Superficial endometriosis of the cecum N80.532 Deep endometriosis of the cecum N80.539 Endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depth N80.541 Superficial endometriosis of the appendix N80.542 Deep endometriosis of the appendix N80.543 Endometriosis of the appendix N80.540 Endometriosis of the appendix, unspecified depth N80.551 Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon N80.552 Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colon N80.553 Endometriosis of other parts of the colon N80.554 Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine N80.564 Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine N80.565 Deep endometriosis of the small intestine N80.560 Endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depth N80.560 Endometriosis of bladder N80.A0 Deep endometriosis of bladder N80.A1 Superficial endometriosis of of bladder N80.A2 Deep endometriosis of right ureter	N80.3C9	Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified side, unspecified depth
N80.42 Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum with involvement of vagina N80.50 Endometriosis of intestine, unspecified N80.511 Superficial endometriosis of the rectum N80.512 Deep endometriosis of the rectum N80.519 Endometriosis of the rectum, unspecified depth N80.521 Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.522 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.529 Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.531 Superficial endometriosis of the cecum N80.531 Superficial endometriosis of the cecum N80.532 Deep endometriosis of the cecum N80.539 Endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depth N80.541 Superficial endometriosis of the appendix N80.542 Deep endometriosis of the appendix N80.543 Endometriosis of the appendix N80.544 Endometriosis of the appendix, unspecified depth N80.551 Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon N80.552 Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colon N80.559 Endometriosis of other parts of the colon N80.561 Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine N80.562 Deep endometriosis of the small intestine N80.569 Endometriosis of the small intestine N80.560 Endometriosis of the small intestine N80.561 Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine N80.562 Deep endometriosis of the small intestine N80.563 Endometriosis of the small intestine N80.564 Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine N80.565 Deep endometriosis of the small intestine N80.560 Endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depth N80.A0 Endometriosis of bladder N80.A1 Superficial endometriosis of bladder N80.A2 Deep endometriosis of right ureter	N80.40	Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified involvement of vagina
N80.50 Endometriosis of intestine, unspecified N80.511 Superficial endometriosis of the rectum N80.512 Deep endometriosis of the rectum N80.519 Endometriosis of the rectum, unspecified depth N80.521 Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.522 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon N80.529 Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon, unspecified depth N80.531 Superficial endometriosis of the cecum N80.532 Deep endometriosis of the cecum N80.533 Endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depth N80.541 Superficial endometriosis of the appendix N80.541 Superficial endometriosis of the appendix N80.542 Deep endometriosis of the appendix N80.543 Endometriosis of the appendix, unspecified depth N80.551 Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon N80.552 Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colon N80.559 Endometriosis of other parts of the colon N80.561 Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine N80.562 Deep endometriosis of the small intestine N80.569 Endometriosis of the small intestine N80.69 Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depth N80.A1 Superficial endometriosis of bladder N80.A2 Deep endometriosis of bladder N80.A41 Superficial endometriosis of right ureter	N80.41	Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina
N80.511 Superficial endometriosis of the rectum  N80.512 Deep endometriosis of the rectum  N80.519 Endometriosis of the rectum, unspecified depth  N80.521 Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon  N80.522 Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon  N80.529 Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon, unspecified depth  N80.531 Superficial endometriosis of the cecum  N80.532 Deep endometriosis of the cecum  N80.539 Endometriosis of the cecum  N80.541 Superficial endometriosis of the appendix  N80.542 Deep endometriosis of the appendix  N80.542 Deep endometriosis of the appendix  N80.543 Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon  N80.551 Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon  N80.552 Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colon  N80.559 Endometriosis of other parts of the colon, unspecified depth  N80.561 Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine  N80.562 Deep endometriosis of the small intestine  N80.563 Endometriosis of the small intestine  N80.564 Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine  N80.565 Endometriosis of the small intestine  N80.569 Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depth  N80.A0 Endometriosis of bladder  N80.A1 Superficial endometriosis of bladder  N80.A2 Deep endometriosis of right ureter	N80.42	Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum with involvement of vagina
N80.512Deep endometriosis of the rectumN80.519Endometriosis of the rectum, unspecified depthN80.521Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colonN80.522Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colonN80.529Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon, unspecified depthN80.531Superficial endometriosis of the cecumN80.532Deep endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depthN80.539Endometriosis of the appendixN80.541Superficial endometriosis of the appendixN80.542Deep endometriosis of the appendix, unspecified depthN80.543Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colonN80.551Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colonN80.552Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colon, unspecified depthN80.559Endometriosis of other parts of the colon, unspecified depthN80.561Superficial endometriosis of the small intestineN80.562Deep endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depthN80.569Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depthN80.A0Endometriosis of bladderN80.A1Superficial endometriosis of bladderN80.A2Deep endometriosis of right ureter	N80.50	Endometriosis of intestine, unspecified
N80.519Endometriosis of the rectum, unspecified depthN80.521Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colonN80.522Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon, unspecified depthN80.529Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon, unspecified depthN80.531Superficial endometriosis of the cecumN80.532Deep endometriosis of the cecumN80.539Endometriosis of the appendixN80.541Superficial endometriosis of the appendixN80.542Deep endometriosis of the appendix, unspecified depthN80.549Endometriosis of the parts of the colonN80.551Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colonN80.552Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colon, unspecified depthN80.559Endometriosis of other parts of the small intestineN80.561Superficial endometriosis of the small intestineN80.562Deep endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depthN80.569Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depthN80.A0Endometriosis of bladderN80.A1Superficial endometriosis of bladderN80.A2Deep endometriosis of ladderN80.A41Superficial endometriosis of right ureter	N80.511	Superficial endometriosis of the rectum
N80.521Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colonN80.522Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon, unspecified depthN80.529Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon, unspecified depthN80.531Superficial endometriosis of the cecumN80.532Deep endometriosis of the cecumN80.539Endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depthN80.541Superficial endometriosis of the appendixN80.542Deep endometriosis of the appendixN80.549Endometriosis of the appendix, unspecified depthN80.551Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colonN80.552Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colonN80.559Endometriosis of other parts of the colon, unspecified depthN80.561Superficial endometriosis of the small intestineN80.562Deep endometriosis of the small intestineN80.569Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depthN80.A0Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depthN80.A1Superficial endometriosis of bladderN80.A2Deep endometriosis of right ureter	N80.512	Deep endometriosis of the rectum
N80.522Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colonN80.529Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon, unspecified depthN80.531Superficial endometriosis of the cecumN80.532Deep endometriosis of the cecumN80.539Endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depthN80.541Superficial endometriosis of the appendixN80.542Deep endometriosis of the appendixN80.549Endometriosis of the appendix, unspecified depthN80.551Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colonN80.552Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colonN80.559Endometriosis of other parts of the colon, unspecified depthN80.561Superficial endometriosis of the small intestineN80.562Deep endometriosis of the small intestineN80.569Endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depthN80.A0Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depthN80.A1Superficial endometriosis of bladderN80.A2Deep endometriosis of right ureter	N80.519	Endometriosis of the rectum, unspecified depth
N80.529 Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon, unspecified depth N80.531 Superficial endometriosis of the cecum N80.532 Deep endometriosis of the cecum N80.539 Endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depth N80.541 Superficial endometriosis of the appendix N80.542 Deep endometriosis of the appendix N80.542 Endometriosis of the appendix, unspecified depth N80.551 Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon N80.552 Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colon N80.559 Endometriosis of other parts of the colon, unspecified depth N80.561 Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine N80.562 Deep endometriosis of the small intestine N80.569 Endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depth N80.A0 Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depth N80.A1 Superficial endometriosis of bladder N80.A2 Deep endometriosis of bladder N80.A41 Superficial endometriosis of right ureter	N80.521	Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon
N80.531 Superficial endometriosis of the cecum  N80.532 Deep endometriosis of the cecum  N80.539 Endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depth  N80.541 Superficial endometriosis of the appendix  N80.542 Deep endometriosis of the appendix  N80.549 Endometriosis of the appendix, unspecified depth  N80.551 Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon  N80.552 Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colon  N80.559 Endometriosis of other parts of the colon, unspecified depth  N80.561 Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine  N80.562 Deep endometriosis of the small intestine  N80.569 Endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depth  N80.A0 Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depth  N80.A1 Superficial endometriosis of bladder  N80.A2 Deep endometriosis of bladder  N80.A41 Superficial endometriosis of right ureter	N80.522	Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon
N80.532 Deep endometriosis of the cecum N80.539 Endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depth N80.541 Superficial endometriosis of the appendix N80.542 Deep endometriosis of the appendix N80.549 Endometriosis of the appendix, unspecified depth N80.551 Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon N80.552 Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colon N80.559 Endometriosis of other parts of the colon, unspecified depth N80.561 Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine N80.562 Deep endometriosis of the small intestine N80.569 Endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depth N80.A0 Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depth N80.A1 Superficial endometriosis of bladder N80.A2 Deep endometriosis of bladder N80.A41 Superficial endometriosis of right ureter	N80.529	Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon, unspecified depth
N80.532 Deep endometriosis of the cecum N80.539 Endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depth N80.541 Superficial endometriosis of the appendix N80.542 Deep endometriosis of the appendix N80.549 Endometriosis of the appendix, unspecified depth N80.551 Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon N80.552 Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colon N80.559 Endometriosis of other parts of the colon, unspecified depth N80.561 Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine N80.562 Deep endometriosis of the small intestine N80.569 Endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depth N80.A0 Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depth N80.A1 Superficial endometriosis of bladder N80.A2 Deep endometriosis of bladder N80.A41 Superficial endometriosis of right ureter	N80.531	Superficial endometriosis of the cecum
N80.539 Endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depth N80.541 Superficial endometriosis of the appendix N80.542 Deep endometriosis of the appendix N80.549 Endometriosis of the appendix, unspecified depth N80.551 Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon N80.552 Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colon N80.559 Endometriosis of other parts of the colon, unspecified depth N80.561 Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine N80.562 Deep endometriosis of the small intestine N80.569 Endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depth N80.A0 Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depth N80.A1 Superficial endometriosis of bladder N80.A2 Deep endometriosis of bladder N80.A41 Superficial endometriosis of right ureter	N80.532	Deep endometriosis of the cecum
N80.541 Superficial endometriosis of the appendix N80.542 Deep endometriosis of the appendix N80.549 Endometriosis of the appendix, unspecified depth N80.551 Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon N80.552 Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colon N80.559 Endometriosis of other parts of the colon, unspecified depth N80.561 Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine N80.562 Deep endometriosis of the small intestine N80.569 Endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depth N80.A0 Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depth N80.A1 Superficial endometriosis of bladder N80.A2 Deep endometriosis of right ureter	N80.539	Endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depth
N80.542 Deep endometriosis of the appendix N80.549 Endometriosis of the appendix, unspecified depth N80.551 Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon N80.552 Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colon N80.559 Endometriosis of other parts of the colon, unspecified depth N80.561 Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine N80.562 Deep endometriosis of the small intestine N80.569 Endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depth N80.A0 Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depth N80.A1 Superficial endometriosis of bladder N80.A2 Deep endometriosis of right ureter	N80.541	Superficial endometriosis of the appendix
N80.549 Endometriosis of the appendix, unspecified depth N80.551 Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon N80.552 Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colon N80.559 Endometriosis of other parts of the colon, unspecified depth N80.561 Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine N80.562 Deep endometriosis of the small intestine N80.569 Endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depth N80.A0 Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depth N80.A1 Superficial endometriosis of bladder N80.A2 Deep endometriosis of bladder N80.A41 Superficial endometriosis of right ureter		
N80.551 Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon  N80.552 Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colon  N80.559 Endometriosis of other parts of the colon, unspecified depth  N80.561 Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine  N80.562 Deep endometriosis of the small intestine  N80.569 Endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depth  N80.A0 Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depth  N80.A1 Superficial endometriosis of bladder  N80.A2 Deep endometriosis of bladder  N80.A41 Superficial endometriosis of right ureter		
N80.552Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colonN80.559Endometriosis of other parts of the colon, unspecified depthN80.561Superficial endometriosis of the small intestineN80.562Deep endometriosis of the small intestineN80.569Endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depthN80.A0Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depthN80.A1Superficial endometriosis of bladderN80.A2Deep endometriosis of bladderN80.A41Superficial endometriosis of right ureter	N80.551	Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon
N80.559 Endometriosis of other parts of the colon, unspecified depth N80.561 Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine N80.562 Deep endometriosis of the small intestine N80.569 Endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depth N80.A0 Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depth N80.A1 Superficial endometriosis of bladder N80.A2 Deep endometriosis of bladder N80.A41 Superficial endometriosis of right ureter		
N80.561Superficial endometriosis of the small intestineN80.562Deep endometriosis of the small intestineN80.569Endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depthN80.A0Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depthN80.A1Superficial endometriosis of bladderN80.A2Deep endometriosis of bladderN80.A41Superficial endometriosis of right ureter	N80.559	
N80.562 Deep endometriosis of the small intestine N80.569 Endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depth N80.A0 Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depth N80.A1 Superficial endometriosis of bladder N80.A2 Deep endometriosis of bladder N80.A41 Superficial endometriosis of right ureter		
N80.569 Endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depth  N80.A0 Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depth  N80.A1 Superficial endometriosis of bladder  N80.A2 Deep endometriosis of bladder  N80.A41 Superficial endometriosis of right ureter		·
N80.A0 Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depth  N80.A1 Superficial endometriosis of bladder  N80.A2 Deep endometriosis of bladder  N80.A41 Superficial endometriosis of right ureter	N80.569	
N80.A1 Superficial endometriosis of bladder N80.A2 Deep endometriosis of bladder N80.A41 Superficial endometriosis of right ureter		
N80.A2 Deep endometriosis of bladder N80.A41 Superficial endometriosis of right ureter		
N80.A41 Superficial endometriosis of right ureter		·
·		

N80.A43	Superficial endometriosis of bilateral ureters
N80.A49	Superficial endometriosis of unspecified ureter
N80.A51	Deep endometriosis of right ureter
N80.A52	Deep endometriosis of left ureter
N80.A53	Deep endometriosis of bilateral ureters
N80.A59	Deep endometriosis of unspecified ureter
N80.A61	Endometriosis of right ureter, unspecified depth
N80.A62	Endometriosis of left ureter, unspecified depth
N80.A63	Endometriosis of bilateral ureters, unspecified depth
N80.A69	Endometriosis of unspecified ureter, unspecified depth
N80.B1	Endometriosis of pleura
N80.B2	Endometriosis of lung
N80.B31	Superficial endometriosis of diaphragm
N80.B32	Deep endometriosis of diaphragm
N80.B39	Endometriosis of diaphragm, unspecified depth
N80.B4	Endometriosis of the pericardial space
N80.B5	Endometriosis of the mediastinal space
N80.B6	Endometriosis of cardiothoracic space
N80.C0	Endometriosis of the abdomen, unspecified
N80.C10	Endometriosis of the anterior abdominal wall, subcutaneous tissue
N80.C11	Endometriosis of the anterior abdominal wall, fascia and muscular layers
N80.C19	Endometriosis of the anterior abdominal wall, unspecified depth
N80.C2	Endometriosis of the umbilicus
N80.C3	Endometriosis of the inguinal canal
N80.C4	Endometriosis of extra-pelvic abdominal peritoneum  Endometriosis of other site of abdomen
N80.C9 N80.D0	
N80.D0	Endometriosis of the pelvic nerves, unspecified Endometriosis of the sacral splanchnic nerves
N80.D1	Endometriosis of the sacral nerve roots
N80.D3	Endometriosis of the obturator nerve
N80.D4	Endometriosis of the obtained nerve
N80.D5	Endometriosis of the pudendal nerve
N80.D6	Endometriosis of the femoral nerve
N80.D9	Endometriosis of other pelvic nerve
N80.6	Endometriosis in cutaneous scar
N80.8	Other endometriosis
N80.9	Endometriosis, unspecified
N81.0	Urethrocele
N81.10	Cystocele, unspecified
N81.11	Cystocele, midline
N81.12	Cystocele, lateral
N81.2	Incomplete uterovaginal prolapse
N81.3	Complete uterovaginal prolapse
N81.4	Uterovaginal prolapse, unspecified
N81.5	Vaginal enterocele
N81.6	Rectocele
N81.81	Perineocele
N81.82	Incompetence or weakening of pubocervical tissue
N81.83	Incompetence or weakening of rectovaginal tissue
N81.84	Pelvic muscle wasting

N81.85	Cervical stump prolapse
N81.89	Other female genital prolapse
N81.9	Female genital prolapse, unspecified
N82.0	Vesicovaginal fistula
N82.1	Other female urinary-genital tract fistulae
N82.2	Fistula of vagina to small intestine
N82.3	Fistula of vagina to large intestine
N82.4	Other female intestinal-genital tract fistulae
N82.5	Female genital tract-skin fistulae
N82.8	Other female genital tract fistulae
N82.9	Female genital tract fistula, unspecified
N83.00	Follicular cyst of ovary, unspecified side
N83.01	Follicular cyst of right ovary
N83.02	Follicular cyst of left ovary
N83.10	Corpus luteum cyst of ovary, unspecified side
N83.11	Corpus luteum cyst of right ovary
N83.12	Corpus luteum cyst of left ovary
N83.201	Unspecified ovarian cyst, right side
N83.202	Unspecified ovarian cyst, left side
N83.209	Unspecified ovarian cyst, unspecified side
N83.291	Other ovarian cyst, right side
N83.292	Other ovarian cyst, left side
N83.299	Other ovarian cyst, unspecified side
N83.311	Acquired atrophy of right ovary
N83.312	Acquired atrophy of left ovary
N83.319	Acquired atrophy of ovary, unspecified side
N83.321	Acquired atrophy of right fallopian tube
N83.322	Acquired atrophy of left fallopian tube
N83.329	Acquired atrophy of fallopian tube, unspecified side
N83.331	Acquired atrophy of right ovary and fallopian tube
N83.332	Acquired atrophy of left ovary and fallopian tube
N83.339	Acquired atrophy of ovary and fallopian tube, unspecified side
N83.40	Prolapse and hernia of ovary and fallopian tube, unspecified side
N83.41	Prolapse and hernia of right ovary and fallopian tube
N83.42	Prolapse and hernia of left ovary and fallopian tube
N83.511	Torsion of right ovary and ovarian pedicle
N83.512	Torsion of left ovary and ovarian pedicle
N83.519	Torsion of ovary and ovarian pedicle, unspecified side
N83.521	Torsion of right fallopian tube
N83.522	Torsion of left fallopian tube
N83.529	Torsion of fallopian tube, unspecified side
N83.53	Torsion of ovary, ovarian pedicle and fallopian tube
N83.6	Hematosalpinx

N83.7	Hematoma of broad ligament
N83.8	Other noninflammatory disorders of ovary, fallopian tube and broad ligament
N83.9	Noninflammatory disorder of ovary, fallopian tube and broad ligament, unspecified
N84.0	Polyp of corpus uteri
N84.1	Polyp of cervix uteri
N84.2	Polyp of vagina
N84.3	Polyp of vulva
N84.8	Polyp of other parts of female genital tract
N84.9	Polyp of female genital tract, unspecified
N85.00	Endometrial hyperplasia, unspecified
N85.01	Benign endometrial hyperplasia
N85.02	Endometrial intraepithelial neoplasia [EIN]
N85.2	Hypertrophy of uterus
N85.3	Subinvolution of uterus
N85.4	Malposition of uterus
N85.5	Inversion of uterus
N85.6	Intrauterine synechiae
N85.7	Hematometra
N85.8	Other specified noninflammatory disorders of uterus
N85.9	Noninflammatory disorder of uterus, unspecified
N86	Erosion and ectropion of cervix uteri
N87.0	Mild cervical dysplasia
N87.1	Moderate cervical dysplasia
N87.9	Dysplasia of cervix uteri, unspecified
N88.0	Leukoplakia of cervix uteri
N88.1	Old laceration of cervix uteri
N88.2	Stricture and stenosis of cervix uteri
N88.3	Incompetence of cervix uteri
N88.4	Hypertrophic elongation of cervix uteri
N88.8	Other specified noninflammatory disorders of cervix uteri
N88.9	Noninflammatory disorder of cervix uteri, unspecified
N89.0	Mild vaginal dysplasia
N89.1	Moderate vaginal dysplasia
N89.3	Dysplasia of vagina, unspecified
N89.4	Leukoplakia of vagina
N89.5	Stricture and atresia of vagina
N89.6	Tight hymenal ring
N89.7	Hematocolpos
N89.8	Other specified noninflammatory disorders of vagina
N89.9	Noninflammatory disorder of vagina, unspecified
N90.0	Mild vulvar dysplasia
N90.1	Moderate vulvar dysplasia
N90.3	Dysplasia of vulva, unspecified
	<u>u</u>

N90.4	Leukoplakia of vulva
N90.5	Atrophy of vulva
N90.60	Unspecified hypertrophy of vulva
N90.61	Childhood asymmetric labium majus enlargement (CALME)
N90.69	Other specified hypertrophy of vulva
N90.7	Vulvar cyst
N90.810	Female genital mutilation status, unspecified
N90.811	Female genital mutilation Type I status
N90.812	Female genital mutilation Type II status
N90.813	Female genital mutilation Type III status
N90.818	Other female genital mutilation status
N90.89	Other specified noninflammatory disorders of vulva and perineum
N90.9	Noninflammatory disorder of vulva and perineum, unspecified
N91.0	Primary amenorrhea
N91.1	Secondary amenorrhea
N91.2	Amenorrhea, unspecified
N91.3	Primary oligomenorrhea
N91.4	Secondary oligomenorrhea
N91.5	Oligomenorrhea, unspecified
N92.0	Excessive and frequent menstruation with regular cycle
N92.1	Excessive and frequent menstruation with irregular cycle
N92.2	Excessive menstruation at puberty
N92.3	Ovulation bleeding
N92.4	Excessive bleeding in the premenopausal period
N92.5	Other specified irregular menstruation
N92.6	Irregular menstruation, unspecified
N93.0	Postcoital and contact bleeding
N93.1	Pre-pubertal vaginal bleeding
N93.8	Other specified abnormal uterine and vaginal bleeding
N93.9	Abnormal uterine and vaginal bleeding, unspecified
N94.0	Mittelschmerz
N94.10	Unspecified dyspareunia
N94.11	Superficial (introital) dyspareunia
N94.12	Deep dyspareunia
N94.19	Other specified dyspareunia
N94.2	Vaginismus
N94.3	Premenstrual tension syndrome
N94.4	Primary dysmenorrhea
N94.5	Secondary dysmenorrhea
N94.6	Dysmenorrhea, unspecified
N94.810	Vulvar vestibulitis
N94.818	Other vulvodynia
N94.819	Vulvodynia, unspecified

N94.89	Other specified conditions associated with female genital organs and menstrual cycle
N94.9	Unspecified condition associated with female genital organs and menstrual cycle
N95.0	Postmenopausal bleeding
N95.1	Menopausal and female climacteric states
N95.2	Postmenopausal atrophic vaginitis
N95.8	Other specified menopausal and perimenopausal disorders
N95.9	Unspecified menopausal and perimenopausal disorder
N96	Recurrent pregnancy loss
N98.1	Hyperstimulation of ovaries
N99.2	Postprocedural adhesions of vagina
N99.3	Prolapse of vaginal vault after hysterectomy
N99.4	Postprocedural pelvic peritoneal adhesions
N99.510	Cystostomy hemorrhage
N99.511	Cystostomy infection
N99.512	Cystostomy malfunction
N99.518	Other cystostomy complication
N99.83	Residual ovary syndrome
O08.7	Other venous complications following an ectopic and molar pregnancy
O08.81	Cardiac arrest following an ectopic and molar pregnancy
O08.83	Urinary tract infection following an ectopic and molar pregnancy
O08.89	Other complications following an ectopic and molar pregnancy
O23.00	Infections of kidney in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O23.10	Infections of bladder in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O23.20	Infections of urethra in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O23.30	Infections of other parts of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O23.40	Unspecified infection of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O23.519	Infections of cervix in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O23.529	Salpingo-oophoritis in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O23.599	Infection of other part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O23.90	Unspecified genitourinary tract infection in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O86.00	Infection of obstetric surgical wound, unspecified
O86.01	Infection of obstetric surgical wound, superficial incisional site
O86.02	Infection of obstetric surgical wound, deep incisional site
O86.03	Infection of obstetric surgical wound, organ and space site
O86.09	Infection of obstetric surgical wound, other surgical site
O86.4	Pyrexia of unknown origin following delivery
O86.89	Other specified puerperal infections
O90.0	Disruption of cesarean delivery wound
O90.1	Disruption of perineal obstetric wound
O90.2	Hematoma of obstetric wound
O90.3	Peripartum cardiomyopathy
O90.89	Other complications of the puerperium, not elsewhere classified
O90.9	Complication of the puerperium, unspecified

O99.411	Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, first trimester
O99.412	Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, second trimester
O99.413	Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, third trimester
O99.419	Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O99.42	Diseases of the circulatory system complicating childbirth
O99.43	Diseases of the circulatory system complicating the puerperium
Q25.40	Congenital malformation of aorta unspecified
Q25.41	Absence and aplasia of aorta
Q25.42	Hypoplasia of aorta
Q25.43	Congenital aneurysm of aorta
Q25.44	Congenital dilation of aorta
Q25.45	Double aortic arch
Q25.46	Tortuous aortic arch
Q25.47	Right aortic arch
Q25.48	Anomalous origin of subclavian artery
Q25.49	Other congenital malformations of aorta
Q25.8	Other congenital malformations of other great arteries
Q25.9	Congenital malformation of great arteries, unspecified
Q26.5	Anomalous portal venous connection
Q26.6	Portal vein-hepatic artery fistula
Q27.33	Arteriovenous malformation of digestive system vessel
Q27.39	Arteriovenous malformation, other site
Q27.8	Other specified congenital malformations of peripheral vascular system
Q27.9	Congenital malformation of peripheral vascular system, unspecified
Q40.0	Congenital hypertrophic pyloric stenosis
Q40.1	Congenital hiatus hernia
Q40.2	Other specified congenital malformations of stomach
Q40.3	Congenital malformation of stomach, unspecified
Q40.8	Other specified congenital malformations of upper alimentary tract
Q40.9	Congenital malformation of upper alimentary tract, unspecified
Q41.0	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of duodenum
Q41.1	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of jejunum
Q41.2	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of ileum
Q41.8	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other specified parts of small intestine
Q41.9	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of small intestine, part unspecified
Q42.0	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum with fistula
Q42.1	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum without fistula
Q42.2	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus with fistula
Q42.3	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus without fistula
Q42.8	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other parts of large intestine
Q42.9	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of large intestine, part unspecified
Q43.3	Congenital malformations of intestinal fixation
Q43.4	Duplication of intestine

Q43.5	Ectopic anus
Q43.6	Congenital fistula of rectum and anus
Q43.7	Persistent cloaca
Q43.8	Other specified congenital malformations of intestine
Q43.9	Congenital malformation of intestine, unspecified
Q44.0	Agenesis, aplasia and hypoplasia of gallbladder
Q44.1	Other congenital malformations of gallbladder
Q44.2	Atresia of bile ducts
Q44.3	Congenital stenosis and stricture of bile ducts
Q44.4	Choledochal cyst
Q44.5	Other congenital malformations of bile ducts
Q44.6	Cystic disease of liver
Q44.70	Other congenital malformation of liver, unspecified
Q44.71	Alagille syndrome
Q44.79	Other congenital malformations of liver
Q45.0	Agenesis, aplasia and hypoplasia of pancreas
Q45.1	Annular pancreas
Q45.2	Congenital pancreatic cyst
Q45.3	Other congenital malformations of pancreas and pancreatic duct
Q45.8	Other specified congenital malformations of digestive system
Q45.9	Congenital malformation of digestive system, unspecified
Q51.0	Agenesis and aplasia of uterus
Q51.10	Doubling of uterus with doubling of cervix and vagina without obstruction
Q51.11	Doubling of uterus with doubling of cervix and vagina with obstruction
Q51.20	Other doubling of uterus, unspecified
Q51.21	Other complete doubling of uterus
Q51.22	Other partial doubling of uterus
Q51.28	Other doubling of uterus, other specified
Q51.3	Bicornate uterus
Q51.4	Unicornate uterus
Q51.5	Agenesis and aplasia of cervix
Q51.6	Embryonic cyst of cervix
Q51.7	Congenital fistulae between uterus and digestive and urinary tracts
Q51.810	Arcuate uterus
Q51.811	Hypoplasia of uterus
Q51.818	Other congenital malformations of uterus
Q51.820	Cervical duplication
Q51.821	Hypoplasia of cervix
Q51.828	Other congenital malformations of cervix
Q51.9	Congenital malformation of uterus and cervix, unspecified
Q52.120	Longitudinal vaginal septum, nonobstructing
Q52.121	Longitudinal vaginal septum, obstructing, right side
Q52.122	Longitudinal vaginal septum, obstructing, left side

Q52.123	Longitudinal vaginal septum, microperforate, right side
Q52.124	Longitudinal vaginal septum, microperforate, left side
Q52.129	Other and unspecified longitudinal vaginal septum
Q60.0	Renal agenesis, unilateral
Q60.1	Renal agenesis, bilateral
Q60.2	Renal agenesis, unspecified
Q60.3	Renal hypoplasia, unilateral
Q60.4	Renal hypoplasia, bilateral
Q60.5	Renal hypoplasia, unspecified
Q60.6	Potter's syndrome
Q61.00	Congenital renal cyst, unspecified
Q61.01	Congenital single renal cyst
Q61.02	Congenital multiple renal cysts
Q61.11	Cystic dilatation of collecting ducts
Q61.19	Other polycystic kidney, infantile type
Q61.2	Polycystic kidney, adult type
Q61.3	Polycystic kidney, unspecified
Q61.4	Renal dysplasia
Q61.5	Medullary cystic kidney
Q61.8	Other cystic kidney diseases
Q61.9	Cystic kidney disease, unspecified
Q62.0	Congenital hydronephrosis
Q62.10	Congenital occlusion of ureter, unspecified
Q62.11	Congenital occlusion of ureteropelvic junction
Q62.12	Congenital occlusion of ureterovesical orifice
Q62.2	Congenital megaureter
Q62.31	Congenital ureterocele, orthotopic
Q62.32	Cecoureterocele
Q62.39	Other obstructive defects of renal pelvis and ureter
Q62.4	Agenesis of ureter
Q62.5	Duplication of ureter
Q62.60	Malposition of ureter, unspecified
Q62.61	Deviation of ureter
Q62.62	Displacement of ureter
Q62.63	Anomalous implantation of ureter
Q62.69	Other malposition of ureter
Q62.7	Congenital vesico-uretero-renal reflux
Q62.8	Other congenital malformations of ureter
Q63.0	Accessory kidney
Q63.1	Lobulated, fused and horseshoe kidney
Q63.2	Ectopic kidney
Q63.3	Hyperplastic and giant kidney
Q63.8	Other specified congenital malformations of kidney

Q63.9	Congenital malformation of kidney, unspecified
Q64.0	Epispadias
Q64.10	Exstrophy of urinary bladder, unspecified
Q64.11	Supravesical fissure of urinary bladder
Q64.12	Cloacal exstrophy of urinary bladder
Q64.19	Other exstrophy of urinary bladder
Q64.2	Congenital posterior urethral valves
Q64.31	Congenital bladder neck obstruction
Q64.32	Congenital stricture of urethra
Q64.33	Congenital stricture of urinary meatus
Q64.39	Other atresia and stenosis of urethra and bladder neck
Q64.4	Malformation of urachus
Q64.5	Congenital absence of bladder and urethra
Q64.6	Congenital diverticulum of bladder
Q64.70	Unspecified congenital malformation of bladder and urethra
Q64.71	Congenital prolapse of urethra
Q64.72	Congenital prolapse of urinary meatus
Q64.73	Congenital urethrorectal fistula
Q64.74	Double urethra
Q64.75	Double urinary meatus
Q64.79	Other congenital malformations of bladder and urethra
Q64.8	Other specified congenital malformations of urinary system
Q64.9	Congenital malformation of urinary system, unspecified
Q65.00	Congenital dislocation of unspecified hip, unilateral
Q65.01	Congenital dislocation of right hip, unilateral
Q65.02	Congenital dislocation of left hip, unilateral
Q65.1	Congenital dislocation of hip, bilateral
Q65.2	Congenital dislocation of hip, unspecified
Q65.30	Congenital partial dislocation of unspecified hip, unilateral
Q65.31	Congenital partial dislocation of right hip, unilateral
Q65.32	Congenital partial dislocation of left hip, unilateral
Q65.4	Congenital partial dislocation of hip, bilateral
Q65.5	Congenital partial dislocation of hip, unspecified
Q65.6	Congenital unstable hip
Q65.89	Other specified congenital deformities of hip
Q65.9	Congenital deformity of hip, unspecified
Q79.2	Exomphalos
Q79.3	Gastroschisis
Q79.4	Prune belly syndrome
Q79.51	Congenital hernia of bladder
Q79.59	Other congenital malformations of abdominal wall
Q85.00	Neurofibromatosis, unspecified
Q85.01	Neurofibromatosis, type 1

Q85.02	Neurofibromatosis, type 2
Q85.1	Tuberous sclerosis
Q85.81	PTEN tumor syndrome
Q85.82	Other Cowden syndrome
Q85.83	Von Hippel-Lindau syndrome
Q85.89	Other phakomatoses, not elsewhere classified
Q85.9	Phakomatosis, unspecified
Q87.3	Congenital malformation syndromes involving early overgrowth
Q89.01	Asplenia (congenital)
Q89.09	Congenital malformations of spleen
Q89.1	Congenital malformations of adrenal gland
R10.0	Acute abdomen
R10.10	Upper abdominal pain, unspecified
R10.11	Right upper quadrant pain
R10.12	Left upper quadrant pain
R10.13	Epigastric pain
R10.2	Pelvic and perineal pain
R10.30	Lower abdominal pain, unspecified
R10.31	Right lower quadrant pain
R10.32	Left lower quadrant pain
R10.33	Periumbilical pain
R10.811	Right upper quadrant abdominal tenderness
R10.812	Left upper quadrant abdominal tenderness
R10.813	Right lower quadrant abdominal tenderness
R10.814	Left lower quadrant abdominal tenderness
R10.815	Periumbilic abdominal tenderness
R10.816	Epigastric abdominal tenderness
R10.817	Generalized abdominal tenderness
R10.819	Abdominal tenderness, unspecified site
R10.821	Right upper quadrant rebound abdominal tenderness
R10.822	Left upper quadrant rebound abdominal tenderness
R10.823	Right lower quadrant rebound abdominal tenderness
R10.824	Left lower quadrant rebound abdominal tenderness
R10.825	Periumbilic rebound abdominal tenderness
R10.826	Epigastric rebound abdominal tenderness
R10.827	Generalized rebound abdominal tenderness
R10.829	Rebound abdominal tenderness, unspecified site
R10.84	Generalized abdominal pain
R10.9	Unspecified abdominal pain
R11.0	Nausea
R11.10	Vomiting, unspecified
R11.11	Vomiting without nausea
R11.12	Projectile vomiting
R11.15	Cyclical vomiting syndrome unrelated to migraine

R11.2	Nausea with vomiting, unspecified
R12	Heartburn
R13.0	Aphagia
R13.10	Dysphagia, unspecified
R13.11	Dysphagia, oral phase
R13.12	Dysphagia, oropharyngeal phase
R13.13	Dysphagia, pharyngeal phase
R13.14	Dysphagia, pharyngoesophageal phase
R13.19	Other dysphagia
R14.0	Abdominal distension (gaseous)
R14.1	Gas pain
R14.2	Eructation
R14.3	Flatulence
R15.0	Incomplete defecation
R15.2	Fecal urgency
R15.9	Full incontinence of feces
R18.0	Malignant ascites
R18.8	Other ascites
R19.00	Intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump, unspecified site
R19.01	Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump
R19.02	Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump
R19.03	Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump
R19.04	Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump
R19.05	Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump
R19.06	Epigastric swelling, mass or lump
R19.07	Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump
R19.09	Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump
R19.11	Absent bowel sounds
R19.12	Hyperactive bowel sounds
R19.15	Other abnormal bowel sounds
R19.2	Visible peristalsis
R19.4	Change in bowel habit
R19.5	Other fecal abnormalities
R19.7	Diarrhea, unspecified
R19.8	Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen
R30.1	Vesical tenesmus
R31.0	Gross hematuria
R31.1	Benign essential microscopic hematuria
R31.21	Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria
R31.29	Other microscopic hematuria
R31.9	Hematuria, unspecified
R36.1	Hematospermia
R39.191	Need to immediately re-void

R39.192	Position dependent micturition	
R39.198	Other difficulties with micturition	
R39.2	Extrarenal uremia	
R39.82	Chronic bladder pain	
R39.89	Other symptoms and signs involving the genitourinary system	
R39.9	Unspecified symptoms and signs involving the genitourinary system	
R50.2	Drug induced fever	
R50.81	Fever presenting with conditions classified elsewhere	
R50.9	Fever, unspecified	
R57.1	Hypovolemic shock	
R57.8	Other shock	
R59.0	Localized enlarged lymph nodes	
R59.1	Generalized enlarged lymph nodes	
R59.9	Enlarged lymph nodes, unspecified	
R60.0	Localized edema	
R61	Generalized hyperhidrosis	
R63.4	Abnormal weight loss	
R63.6	Underweight	
R64	Cachexia	
R74.01	Elevation of levels of liver transaminase levels	
R74.02	Elevation of levels of lactic acid dehydrogenase [LDH]	
R74.8	Abnormal levels of other serum enzymes	
R74.9	Abnormal serum enzyme level, unspecified	
R80.2	Orthostatic proteinuria, unspecified	
R90.89	Other abnormal findings on diagnostic imaging of central nervous system	
R93.41	Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnostic imaging of of renal pelvis, ureter, or bladder	
R93.421	Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnositic imaging of right kidney	
R93.422	Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnositic imaging of left kidney	
R93.429	Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnositic imaging of unspecified kidney	
R93.49	Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnositic imaging of other urinary organs	
R93.5	Abnormal findings on diagnostic imaging of other abdominal regions, including retroperitoneum	
R93.811	Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnostic imaging of right testicle	
R93.812	Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnostic imaging of left testicle	
R93.813	Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnostic imaging of testicles, bilateral	
R93.819	Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnostic imaging of unspecified testicle	
R93.89	Abnormal findings on diagnostic imaging of other specified body structures	
R93.9	Diagnostic imaging inconclusive due to excess body fat of patient	
R94.5	Abnormal results of liver function studies	
R97.20	Elevated prostate specific antigen [PSA]	
R97.21	Rising PSA following treatment for malignant neoplasm of prostate	
S29.001A	Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, initial encounter	
S29.001D	Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, subsequent encounter	

S29.001S	Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, sequela	
S29.002A	Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, initial encounter	
S29.002D	Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, subsequent encounter	
S29.002S	Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, sequela	
S29.009A	Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, initial encounter	
S29.009D	Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter	
S29.009S	Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, sequela	
S29.091A	Other injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, initial encounter	
S29.091D	Other injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, subsequent encounter	
S29.091S	Other injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, sequela	
S29.092A	Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, initial encounter	
S29.092D	Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, subsequent encounter	
S29.092S	Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, sequela	
S29.099A	Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, initial encounter	
S29.099D	Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter	
S29.099S	Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, sequela	
S29.8xxA	Other specified injuries of thorax, initial encounter	
S29.8xxD	Other specified injuries of thorax, subsequent encounter	
S29.8xxS	Other specified injuries of thorax, subsequent encounter  Other specified injuries of thorax, sequela	
S29.0xxS S29.9xxA	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
	Unspecified injury of thorax, initial encounter	
S29.9xxD	Unspecified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter	
S29.9xxS	Unspecified injury of thorax, sequela	
S31.001A	Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter	
S31.001D	Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter	
S31.001S	Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela	
S31.011A	Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter	
S31.011D	Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter	
S31.011S	Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela	
S31.021A	Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter	
S31.021D	Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter	
S31.021S	Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela	
S31.031A	Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter	
S31.031D	Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter	
S31.031S	Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into	
	retroperitoneum, sequela	

S31.041D Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis	with population into
retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter	with penetration into
S31.041S Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis retroperitoneum, sequela	with penetration into
S31.051A Open bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into ret	troperitoneum, initial encounter
S31.051D Open bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into ret encounter	roperitoneum, subsequent
S31.051S Open bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into ret	roperitoneum, sequela
S31.20xA Unspecified open wound of penis, initial encounter	
S31.20xD Unspecified open wound of penis, subsequent encounter	
S31.20xS Unspecified open wound of penis, sequela	
S31.21xA Laceration without foreign body of penis, initial encounter	
S31.21xD Laceration without foreign body of penis, subsequent enco	unter
S31.21xS Laceration without foreign body of penis, sequela	
S31.22xA Laceration with foreign body of penis, initial encounter	
S31.22xD Laceration with foreign body of penis, subsequent encount	er
S31.22xS Laceration with foreign body of penis, sequela	
S31.23xA Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, initial encou	ınter
S31.23xD Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, subsequent	encounter
S31.23xS Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, sequela	
S31.24xA Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, initial encounter	er
S31.24xD Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent en	counter
S31.24xS Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, sequela	
S31.25xA Open bite of penis, initial encounter	
S31.25xD Open bite of penis, subsequent encounter	
S31.25xS Open bite of penis, sequela	
S31.30xA Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, initial enco	ounter
S31.30xD Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, subsequer	nt encounter
S31.30xS Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, sequela	
S31.31xA Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initia	al encounter
S31.31xD Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sub	sequent encounter
S31.31xS Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, seq	uela
S31.32xA Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial e	ncounter
S31.32xD Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsec	quent encounter
S31.32xS Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequele	a
S31.33xA Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes	s, initial encounter
S31.33xD Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes	s, subsequent encounter
S31.33xS Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes	s, sequela
S31.34xA Puncture wound with foreign body of scrotum and testes, in	nitial encounter
S31.34xD Puncture wound with foreign body of scrotum and testes, s	ubsequent encounter
S31.34xS Puncture wound with foreign body of scrotum and testes, s	equela
S31.35xA Open bite of scrotum and testes, initial encounter	
S31.35xD Open bite of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter	
S31.35xS Open bite of scrotum and testes, sequela	

Unspecified open wound of vagina and vulva, initial encounter
Unspecified open wound of vagina and vulva, subsequent encounter
Unspecified open wound of vagina and vulva, sequela
Laceration without foreign body of vagina and vulva, initial encounter
Laceration without foreign body of vagina and vulva, subsequent encounter
Laceration without foreign body of vagina and vulva, sequela
Laceration with foreign body of vagina and vulva, initial encounter
Laceration with foreign body of vagina and vulva, subsequent encounter
Laceration with foreign body of vagina and vulva, sequela
Puncture wound without foreign body of vagina and vulva, initial encounter
Puncture wound without foreign body of vagina and vulva, subsequent encounter
Puncture wound without foreign body of vagina and vulva, sequela
Puncture wound with foreign body of vagina and vulva, initial encounter
Puncture wound with foreign body of vagina and vulva, subsequent encounter
Puncture wound with foreign body of vagina and vulva, sequela
Open bite of vagina and vulva, initial encounter
Open bite of vagina and vulva, subsequent encounter
Open bite of vagina and vulva, sequela
Unspecified open wound of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter
Unspecified open wound of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter
Unspecified open wound of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela
Unspecified open wound of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter
Unspecified open wound of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter
Unspecified open wound of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela
Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter
Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter
Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela
Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter
Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter
Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela
Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter
Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter
Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela
Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter
Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter
Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela
Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter

S31.531D	Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male,
S31.531S	subsequent encounter  Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela
S31.532A	Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter
S31.532D	Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter
S31.532S	Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela
S31.541A	Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter
S31.541D	Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter
S31.541S	Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela
S31.542A	Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter
S31.542D	Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter
S31.542S	Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela
S31.551A	Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter
S31.551D	Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter
S31.551S	Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela
S31.552A	Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter
S31.552D	Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter
S31.552S	Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela
S31.600A	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.600D	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.600S	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.601A	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.601D	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.601S	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.602A	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.602D	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.602S	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.603A	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.603D	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.603S	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.604A	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	

S31.604D	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.604S	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.605A	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.605D	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.605S	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.609A	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.609D	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.609S	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.610A	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.610D	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.610S	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.611A	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.611D	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.611S	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.612A	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.612D	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.612S	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.613A	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.613D	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.613S	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.614A	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.614D	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.614S	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.615A	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.615D	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.615S	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.619A	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter

S31.629A Lac per S31.623A Lac per S31.624A Lac per S31.624A Lac per S31.624A Lac per S31.623A Lac S	ceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration of peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter ceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration of peritoneal cavity, sequela ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, initial encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, sequela ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, initial encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, sequela ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, initial encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.629A Lac per S31.623A Lac S	ceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration of peritoneal cavity, sequela ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, initial encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, sequela ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, initial encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, sequela ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, initial encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, sequela ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.620A Lac per S31.621D Lac per S31.621D Lac per S31.621D Lac per S31.622A Lac per S31.623A Lac S	ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, initial encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, sequela ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, initial encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, sequela ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, initial encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, sequela ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, sequela ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into
S31.620D	ritoneal cavity, initial encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, sequela ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, initial encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, sequela ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, initial encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, sequela ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into
S31.620D Lac per S31.621A Lac per S31.621S Lac per S31.622A Lac per S31.622B Lac per S31.623A Lac per S31.623A Lac per S31.623A Lac per S31.623B Lac per S31.624A Lac per S31.624B Lac per S31.625A Lac s31.625A L	ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, sequela ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, initial encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, sequela ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, initial encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, sequela ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into
S31.620S Lac per S31.621D Lac per S31.621S Lac per S31.622A Lac per S31.622A Lac per S31.623A Lac per S31.623A Lac per S31.623A Lac per S31.623B Lac per S31.624A Lac per S31.624B Lac per S31.624B Lac per S31.624B Lac per S31.624A Lac per S31.624B Lac per S31.625A Lac	ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, sequela ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, initial encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, sequela ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, initial encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, sequela ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into
S31.621A Lac per S31.621D Lac per S31.622A Lac per S31.622B Lac per S31.623A Lac per S31.623B Lac per S31.623B Lac per S31.624B Lac per S31.625A Lac per S31.625A Lac	ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, initial encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, sequela ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, initial encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, sequela ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into
S31.621D Lac per S31.621S Lac per S31.622A Lac per S31.622B Lac per S31.623A Lac per S31.623B Lac per S31.623B Lac per S31.624A Lac per S31.624B Lac per S31.624B Lac per S31.624B Lac per S31.624B Lac per S31.625A Lac s31.625A	ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, sequela ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, initial encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, sequela ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into
S31.621S Lac per S31.622A Lac per S31.622D Lac per S31.623A Lac per S31.623A Lac per S31.623A Lac per S31.624A Lac per S31.624A Lac per S31.624B Lac per S31.624B Lac per S31.624A Lac per S31.625A Lac	ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, sequela ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, initial encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, sequela ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into
S31.622A Lac per S31.622D Lac per S31.622S Lac per S31.623A Lac per S31.623B Lac per S31.624A Lac per S31.624B Lac per S31.624B Lac per S31.624A Lac per S31.624B Lac per S31.624A Lac per S31.624B Lac per S31.625A Lac	ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, initial encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, sequela ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into
S31.622D Lac per S31.622S Lac per S31.623D Lac per S31.623D Lac per S31.624A Lac per S31.624D Lac per S31.624S Lac per S31.624S Lac per S31.625A Lac	ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, sequela ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into
S31.622S Lac per S31.623A Lac per S31.623D Lac per S31.623S Lac per S31.624A Lac per S31.624A Lac per S31.624S Lac per S31.624S Lac per S31.625A Lac	ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, sequela ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into
S31.623A Lac per S31.623D Lac per S31.623S Lac per S31.624A Lac per S31.624D Lac per S31.624S Lac per S31.624S Lac per S31.625A Lac	ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into
S31.623D Lac per S31.623S Lac per S31.624A Lac per S31.624D Lac per S31.624S Lac per S31.625A Lac	
S31.623S Lac per S31.624A Lac per S31.624D Lac per S31.624S Lac per S31.625A Lac	ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.624A Lac per S31.624D Lac per S31.624S Lac per S31.625A Lac	ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.624D Lac pel S31.624S Lac pel S31.625A Lac	ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.624S Lac per S31.625A Lac	ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
	ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, seguela
pei	ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.625D Lac	ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.625S Lac	ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into ritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.629A Lac	ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.629D Lac	ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.629S Lac	ceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into ritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.630A Pu	ncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with netration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.630D Pu	ncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with netration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.630S Pu	ncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with netration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.631A Pu	

S31.631D	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with
	penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.631S	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.632A	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.632D	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.632S	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.633A	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.633D	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.633S	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.634A	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.634D	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.634S	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.635A	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.635D	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.635S	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.639A	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.639D	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.639S	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.640A	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.640D	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.640S	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.641A	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.641D	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.641S	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.642A	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.642D	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.642S	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.643A	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter

S31.643D	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration
004.0400	into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.643S	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.644A	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.644D	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.644S	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.645A	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.645D	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.645S	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.649A	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.649D	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.649S	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.650A	Open bite of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.650D	Open bite of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.650S	Open bite of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.651A	Open bite of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.651D	Open bite of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.651S	Open bite of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.652A	Open bite of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.652D	Open bite of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.652S	Open bite of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.653A	Open bite of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.653D	Open bite of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.653S	Open bite of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.654A	Open bite of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.654D	Open bite of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.654S	Open bite of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.655A	Open bite of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter

S31.655D	Open bite of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.655S	Open bite of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.659A	Open bite of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.659D	Open bite of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.659S	Open bite of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S32.301A	Unspecified fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.301B	Unspecified fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.301D	Unspecified fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.301G	Unspecified fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.301K	Unspecified fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.301S	Unspecified fracture of right ilium, sequela
S32.302A	Unspecified fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.302B	Unspecified fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.302D	Unspecified fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.302G	Unspecified fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.302K	Unspecified fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.302S	Unspecified fracture of left ilium, sequela
S32.309A	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.309B	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.309D	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.309G	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.309K	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.309S	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ilium, sequela
S32.311A	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.311B	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.311D	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.311G	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.311K	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.311S	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, sequela
S32.312A	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.312B	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.312D	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.312G	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.312K	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.312S	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, sequela
S32.313A	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.313B	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for open fracture

S32.313D	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.313G	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.313K	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.313S	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, sequela
S32.314A	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.314B	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.314D	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.314G	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.314K	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.314S	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, sequela
S32.315A	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.315B	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.315D	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.315G	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.315K	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.315S	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, sequela
S32.316A	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.316B	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.316D	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.316G	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.316K	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.316S	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, sequela
S32.391A	Other fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.391B	Other fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.391D	Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.391G	Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.391K	Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.391S	Other fracture of right ilium, sequela
S32.392A	Other fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.392B	Other fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.392D	Other fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.392G	Other fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.392K	Other fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.392S	Other fracture of left ilium, sequela
S32.399A	Other fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.399B	Other fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
	I

S32.399D	Other fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.399G	Other fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.399K	Other fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.399S	Other fracture of unspecified ilium, sequela
S32.401A	Unspecified fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.401B	Unspecified fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.401D	Unspecified fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.401G	Unspecified fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.401K	Unspecified fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.401S	Unspecified fracture of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.402A	Unspecified fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.402B	Unspecified fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.402D	Unspecified fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.402G	Unspecified fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.402K	Unspecified fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.402S	Unspecified fracture of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.409A	Unspecified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.409B	Unspecified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.409D	Unspecified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.409G	Unspecified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.409K	Unspecified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.409S	Unspecified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.411A	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.411B	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.411D	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.411G	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.411K	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.411S	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.412A	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.412B	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.412D	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.412G	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.412K	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.412S	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.413A	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture

S32.413B	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.413D	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.413G	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.413K	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.413S	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.414A	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.414B	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.414D	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.414G	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.414K	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.414S	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.415A	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.415B	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.415D	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.415G	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.415K	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.415S	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.416A	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.416B	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.416D	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.416G	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.416K	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.416S	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.421A	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.421B	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.421D	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.421G	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.421K	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.421S	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.422A	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,

S32.422B	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.422D	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture
002.1228	with routine healing
S32.422G	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture
	with delayed healing
S32.422K	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture
	with nonunion
S32.422S	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.423A	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.423B	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.423D	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.423G	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.423K	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.423S	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.424A	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed
302. TZ-7/ (	fracture
S32.424B	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open
	fracture
S32.424D	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for
	fracture with routine healing
S32.424G	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for
C22 424K	fracture with delayed healing
S32.424K	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.424S	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, sequela
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
S32.425A	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.425B	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open
002.4200	fracture
S32.425D	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for
	fracture with routine healing
S32.425G	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for
	fracture with delayed healing
S32.425K	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for
004 :===	fracture with nonunion
S32.425S	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.426A	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for
	closed fracture
S32.426B	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for
000 4000	open fracture
S32.426D	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter
S32.426G	for fracture with routine healing  Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter
JJZ.420G	for fracture with delayed healing
S32.426K	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter
302T2010	for fracture with nonunion
S32.426S	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
	and the state of t

S32.431A	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.431B	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.431D	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.431G	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.431K	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.431S	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.432A	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.432B	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.432D	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.432G	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.432K	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.432S	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.433A	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.433B	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.433D	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.433G	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.433K	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.433S	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.434A	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.434B	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.434D	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.434G	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.434K	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.434S	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.435A	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.435B	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.435D	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.435G	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.435K	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
-	·

S32.435S	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.436A	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum, initial
	encounter for closed fracture
S32.436B	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum, initial
S32.436D	encounter for open fracture  Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum,
332.430D	subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.436G	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum,
002000	subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.436K	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum,
	subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.436S	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.441A	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, initial encounter for
	closed fracture
S32.441B	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.441D	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, subsequent
	encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.441G	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, subsequent
000 44416	encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.441K	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.441S	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.442A	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, initial encounter for
332.442A	closed fracture
S32.442B	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, initial encounter for
	open fracture
S32.442D	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, subsequent
	encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.442G	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, subsequent
S32.442K	encounter for fracture with delayed healing
332.442N	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.442S	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.443A	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, initial
	encounter for closed fracture
S32.443B	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, initial
000 4400	encounter for open fracture
S32.443D	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent
S32.443G	encounter for fracture with routine healing  Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent
302.4400	encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.443K	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent
	encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.443S	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.444A	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.444B	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, initial encounter
	for open fracture
S32.444D	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, subsequent
	encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.444G	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, subsequent
	encounter for fracture with delayed healing

S32.444K	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.444S	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.445A	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.445B	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.445D	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.445G	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.445K	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.445S	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.446A	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.446B	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.446D	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.446G	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.446K	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.446S	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.451A	Displaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.451B	Displaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.451D	Displaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.451G	Displaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.451K	Displaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.451S	Displaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.452A	Displaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.452B	Displaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.452D	Displaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.452G	Displaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.452K	Displaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.452S	Displaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.453A	Displaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.453B	Displaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.453D	Displaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.453G	Displaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing

S32.453K	Displaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.453S	Displaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.454A	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.454B	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.454D	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.454G	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.454K	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.454S	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.455A	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.455B	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.455D	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.455G	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.455K	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.455S	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.456A	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.456B	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.456D	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.456G	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.456K	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.456S	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.461A	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.461B	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.461D	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.461G	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.461K	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.461S	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.462A	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.462B	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for
S32.462D	open fracture  Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.462G	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing

S32.462K	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.462S	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.463A	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.463B	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.463D	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.463G	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.463K	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.463S	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.464A	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.464B	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.464D	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.464G	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.464K	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.464S	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.465A	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.465B	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.465D	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.465G	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.465K	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.465S	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.466A	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.466B	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.466D	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.466G	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.466K	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.466S	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.471A	Displaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.471B	Displaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.471D	Displaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing

S32.471G	Displaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture
S32.471K	with delayed healing  Displaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.471S	Displaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.472A	Displaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.472B	Displaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.472D	Displaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.472G	Displaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.472K	Displaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.472S	Displaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.473A	Displaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.473B	Displaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.473D	Displaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.473G	Displaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.473K	Displaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.473S	Displaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.474A	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.474B	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.474D	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.474G	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.474K	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.474S	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.475A	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.475B	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.475D	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.475G	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.475K	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.475S	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.476A	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.476B	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.476D	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing

\$32.476G   Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing   \$32.476K   Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion   \$32.476S   Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, sequela   \$32.481A   Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture with nonunion   \$32.481B   Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture with routine healing   \$32.481C   Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing   \$32.481C   Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion   \$32.481C   Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion   \$32.481C   Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, sequela   \$32.482A   Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture   \$32.482B   Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture   \$32.482C   Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing   \$32.482C   Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing   \$32.482C   Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion   \$32.483C   Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture   \$32.483C   Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion   \$32.483C   Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion   \$32.483C   Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion   \$32.483C   Displaced dome fracture of inspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion   \$32.483C   Displaced dom		
S32.4816 Displaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, sequela  S32.4818 Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture with proutine healing  S32.4819 Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture with routine healing  S32.4810 Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.4811 Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.4812 Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.4812 Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, sequela  S32.482A Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.482B Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.482D Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.482D Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.482S Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.482S Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.483B Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture with fracture with routine healing  S32.483D Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.483B Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.483A Displaced dome fracture of inspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with notunine healing  S32.483A Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.483A Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, sub	S32.476G	
S32.481A Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture of sight acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture of sight acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture of sight acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture of sight acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.481G Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.481K Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.481S Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.482A Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.482B Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.482C Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.482B Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.482B Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.482B Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.483B Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.483B Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture s32.483B Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.483C Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.483C Nondisplaced dome fracture of inspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.483A Nondisplaced dome fracture of inspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.483A Nondisplaced dome fracture of inspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.483A Nondis	S32.476K	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for
S32.481B Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture with routine healing  S32.481G Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.481K Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.481K Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.481S Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.482B Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.482D Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.482C Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.482K Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.482S Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, sequela  S32.483A Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, sequela  S32.483B Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.483D Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.483C Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.483C Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.483S Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.483C Nondisplaced dome fracture of inspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.484A Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.484B Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced dome fracture of	S32.476S	
S32.481D Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.481K Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.481K Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.481B Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.482B Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture S32.482B Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.482C Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.482K Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.482S Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.482B Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, sequela S32.483B Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.483B Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.483C Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with outine healing S32.483C Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.483K Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.483C Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with noutine healing S32.484N Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with noutine healing S32.484N Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with noutine healing S32.484N Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with noutine healing S32.485N Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subseq	S32.481A	Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.481D Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.481K Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.481K Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.482A Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.482B Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.482D Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.482C Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.482K Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.482S Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.483B Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.483B Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.483C Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.483C Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.483C Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.483C Nondisplaced dome fracture of inght acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.483C Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.484B Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.484B Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, sequela  S32.484B Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion	S32.481B	Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.481G   Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing	S32.481D	Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with
S32.481K Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.481S Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.482A Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.482B Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.482C Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.482K Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.482K Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.482B Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, sequela  S32.483A Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.483B Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.483C Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.483K Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.483S Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.484A Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.484B Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.484B Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabu	S32.481G	Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with
S32.482A Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.482B Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.482D Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.482G Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.482K Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.482S Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, sequela  S32.483A Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.483B Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.483C Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.483G Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.483C Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.483C Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.483C Displaced dome fracture of inspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.483C Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.484B Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.484C Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.484B Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.485D Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.485D Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with	S32.481K	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
S32.482B Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture S32.482D Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.482G Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.482K Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.482S Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, sequela S32.483A Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.483B Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for pen fracture S32.483D Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.483C Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.483C Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.483C Nondisplaced dome fracture of inspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.483C Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.484D Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.484C Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.484K Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.485C Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture S32.485B Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing N	S32.481S	Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.482G Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.482G Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.482K Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, sequela S32.483A Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.483B Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture S32.483G Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.483G Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.483K Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.483A Nondisplaced dome fracture of inspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.483A Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.484B Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.484G Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.484K Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.484B Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.485A Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.485B Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.485G Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.485C Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing	S32.482A	Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
routine healing  S32.482G Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.482K Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.482S Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, sequela  S32.483A Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.483B Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.483D Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.483C Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.483K Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.483A Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela  S32.484A Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.484B Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.484G Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.484K Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.484B Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.484B Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.484B Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.485B Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.485C Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.485C Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing	S32.482B	Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
delayed healing  S32.482K Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.482S Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, sequela  S32.483A Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.483B Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.483D Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.483C Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.483K Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.483A Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.484B Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.484B Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.484B Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.484B Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.484B Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.485B Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.485D Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.485C Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.485C Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing	S32.482D	
S32.483A Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, sequela  S32.483B Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.483B Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.483D Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.483C Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.483K Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.483S Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela  S32.484A Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.484B Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.484C Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.484K Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.485A Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, sequela  S32.485B Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.485D Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.485C Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.485C Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.485K Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.485C Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.485K Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing	S32.482G	delayed healing
S32.483A Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.483B Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture S32.483D Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.483G Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.483K Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.483S Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela S32.484A Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.484B Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.484G Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.484K Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.484A Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.485A Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture S32.485B Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture S32.485D Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.485G Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.485G Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.485G Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.485K Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing	S32.482K	· ·
S32.483B Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture S32.483D Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.483G Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.483K Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.483S Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela S32.484A Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.484B Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.484G Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.484K Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.484S Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, sequela S32.485A Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture S32.485B Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.485G Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.485K Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.485K Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.485K Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing	S32.482S	·
S32.483D Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.483G Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.483K Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.483S Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela  S32.484A Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.484B Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.484G Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.484K Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.484S Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, sequela  S32.485A Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.485B Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.485C Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.485K Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.485K Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.485K Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing	S32.483A	Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
with routine healing  S32.483G Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.483K Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.483S Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela  S32.484A Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.484B Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.484D Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.484G Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.484K Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.484S Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.485B Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.485D Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.485G Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.485K Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.485K Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.485K Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing	S32.483B	Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
with delayed healing  S32.483K Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.483S Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela  S32.484A Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.484B Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.484D Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.484G Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.484K Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.485A Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.485B Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.485G Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.485K Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing	S32.483D	
with nonunion  S32.483S Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela  S32.484A Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.484B Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.484D Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.484G Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.484K Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.484S Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, sequela  S32.485A Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.485D Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.485G Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.485K Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing	S32.483G	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
S32.484A Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.484B Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture S32.484D Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.484G Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.484K Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.484S Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, sequela S32.485A Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.485B Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture S32.485D Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.485G Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.485K Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion	S32.483K	with nonunion
S32.484B Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture S32.484D Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.484G Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.484K Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.484S Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, sequela S32.485A Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.485B Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture S32.485D Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.485G Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.485K Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion	S32.483S	Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.484D Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.484G Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.484K Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.484S Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, sequela S32.485A Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.485B Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture S32.485D Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.485G Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.485K Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion	S32.484A	Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
routine healing  S32.484G Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.484K Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.484S Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, sequela  S32.485A Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.485B Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.485D Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.485G Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.485K Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion	S32.484B	Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.484K Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.484S Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, sequela S32.485A Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.485B Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture S32.485D Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.485G Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.485K Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion	S32.484D	
nonunion  S32.484S Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, sequela  S32.485A Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.485B Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.485D Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.485G Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.485K Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion	S32.484G	delayed healing
S32.485A Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.485B Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture S32.485D Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.485G Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.485K Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion		nonunion
S32.485B Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.485D Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.485G Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.485K Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion		·
S32.485D Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.485G Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.485K Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
routine healing  S32.485G Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.485K Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion	S32.485B	·
delayed healing S32.485K Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion	S32.485D	routine healing
nonunion	S32.485G	Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.485S Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, sequela		
	S32.485S	Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, sequela

S32.486A	Nondisplaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.486B	Nondisplaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.486D	Nondisplaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.486G	Nondisplaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.486K	Nondisplaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.486S	Nondisplaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.491A	Other specified fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.491B	Other specified fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.491D	Other specified fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.491G	Other specified fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.491K	Other specified fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.491S	Other specified fracture of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.492A	Other specified fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.492B	Other specified fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.492D	Other specified fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.492G	Other specified fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.492K	Other specified fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.492S	Other specified fracture of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.499A	Other specified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.499B	Other specified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.499D	Other specified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.499G	Other specified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.499K	Other specified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.499S	Other specified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.501A	Unspecified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.501B	Unspecified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.501D	Unspecified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.501G	Unspecified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.501K	Unspecified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.501S	Unspecified fracture of right pubis, sequela
S32.502A	Unspecified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.502B	Unspecified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.502D	Unspecified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.502G	Unspecified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.502K	Unspecified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion

S32.502S	Unspecified fracture of left pubis, sequela
S32.509A	Unspecified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.509B	Unspecified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.509D	Unspecified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.509G	Unspecified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.509K	Unspecified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.509S	Unspecified fracture of unspecified pubis, sequela
S32.511A	Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.511B	Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.511D	Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.511G	Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.511K	Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.511S	Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, sequela
S32.512A	Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.512B	Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.512D	Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.512G	Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.512K	Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.512S	Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, sequela
S32.519A	Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.519B	Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.519D	Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.519G	Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.519K	Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.519S	Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, sequela
S32.591A	Other specified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.591B	Other specified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.591D	Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.591G	Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.591K	Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.591S	Other specified fracture of right pubis, sequela
S32.592A	Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.592B	Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.592D	Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.592G	Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing

S32.592K	Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.592S	Other specified fracture of left pubis, sequela
S32.599A	Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.599B	Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.599D	Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.599G	Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.599K	Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.599S	Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, sequela
S32.601A	Unspecified fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.601B	Unspecified fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.601D	Unspecified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.601G	Unspecified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.601K	Unspecified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.601S	Unspecified fracture of right ischium, sequela
S32.602A	Unspecified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.602B	Unspecified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.602D	Unspecified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.602G	Unspecified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.602K	Unspecified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.602S	Unspecified fracture of left ischium, sequela
S32.609A	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.609B	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.609D	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.609G	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.609K	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.609S	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ischium, sequela
S32.611A	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.611B	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.611D	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.611G	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.611K	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.611S	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, sequela
S32.612A	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.612B	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.612D	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing

S32.612G	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.612K	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.612S	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, sequela
S32.613A	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.613B	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.613D	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.613G	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.613K	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.613S	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, sequela
S32.614A	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.614B	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.614D	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.614G	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.614K	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.614S	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, sequela
S32.615A	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.615B	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.615D	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.615G	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.615K	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.615S	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, sequela
S32.616A	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.616B	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.616D	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.616G	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.616K	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.616S	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, sequela
S32.691A	Other specified fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.691B	Other specified fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.691D	Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.691G	Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.691K	Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.691S	Other specified fracture of right ischium, sequela
S32.692A	Other specified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture

S32.692B	Other specified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.692D	Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine
S32.692G	healing Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed
332.0920	healing
S32.692K	Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.692S	Other specified fracture of left ischium, sequela
S32.699A	Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.699B	Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.699D	Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with
000 0000	routine healing
S32.699G	Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.699K	Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with
	nonunion
S32.699S	Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, sequela
S32.810A	Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for closed
S32.810B	fracture  Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for open
332.0106	fracture
S32.810D	Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for
	fracture with routine healing
S32.810G	Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for
S32.810K	fracture with delayed healing  Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for
562.6161	fracture with nonunion
S32.810S	Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, sequela
S32.811A	Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for
S32.811B	closed fracture  Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for open
332.0110	fracture
S32.811D	Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter
	for fracture with routine healing
S32.811G	Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter
S32.811K	for fracture with delayed healing  Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter
	for fracture with nonunion
S32.811S	Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, sequela
S32.82xA	Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for closed
C30 00vD	fracture  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for open
S32.82xB	fracture
S32.82xD	Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for
	fracture with routine healing
S32.82xG	Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for
S32.82xK	fracture with delayed healing  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for
302.02/	fracture with nonunion
S32.82xS	Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, sequela
S32.89xA	Fracture of other parts of pelvis, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.89xB	Fracture of other parts of pelvis, initial encounter for open fracture
•	·

S32.89xG Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed he S32.89xK Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion	ealing
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
S32.89xS Fracture of other parts of pelvis, sequela	
S32.9xxA Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, initial encounter for of fracture	closed
S32.9xxB Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, initial encounter for of fracture	
S32.9xxD Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encount fracture with routine healing	
S32.9xxG Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encount fracture with delayed healing	
S32.9xxK Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encount fracture with nonunion	er for
S32.9xxS Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, sequela	
S35.00xA Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, initial encounter	
S35.00xD Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, subsequent encounter	
S35.00xS Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, sequela	
S35.01xA Minor laceration of abdominal aorta, initial encounter	
S35.01xD Minor laceration of abdominal aorta, subsequent encounter	
S35.01xS Minor laceration of abdominal aorta, sequela	
S35.02xA Major laceration of abdominal aorta, initial encounter	
S35.02xD Major laceration of abdominal aorta, subsequent encounter	
S35.02xS Major laceration of abdominal aorta, sequela	
S35.09xA Other injury of abdominal aorta, initial encounter	
S35.09xD Other injury of abdominal aorta, subsequent encounter	
S35.09xS Other injury of abdominal aorta, sequela	
S35.10xA Unspecified injury of inferior vena cava, initial encounter	
S35.10xD Unspecified injury of inferior vena cava, subsequent encounter	
S35.10xS Unspecified injury of inferior vena cava, sequela	
S35.11xA Minor laceration of inferior vena cava, initial encounter	
S35.11xD Minor laceration of inferior vena cava, subsequent encounter	
S35.11xS Minor laceration of inferior vena cava, sequela	
S35.12xA Major laceration of inferior vena cava, initial encounter	
S35.12xD Major laceration of inferior vena cava, subsequent encounter	
S35.12xS Major laceration of inferior vena cava, sequela	
S35.19xA Other injury of inferior vena cava, initial encounter	
S35.19xD Other injury of inferior vena cava, subsequent encounter	
S35.19xS Other injury of inferior vena cava, sequela	
S35.211A Minor laceration of celiac artery, initial encounter	
S35.211D Minor laceration of celiac artery, subsequent encounter	
S35.211S Minor laceration of celiac artery, sequela	
S35.212A Major laceration of celiac artery, initial encounter	
S35.212D Major laceration of celiac artery, subsequent encounter	
S35.212S Major laceration of celiac artery, sequela	

S35.218A	Other injury of celiac artery, initial encounter
S35.218D	Other injury of celiac artery, subsequent encounter
S35.218S	Other injury of celiac artery, sequela
S35.219A	Unspecified injury of celiac artery, initial encounter
S35.219D	Unspecified injury of celiac artery, subsequent encounter
S35.219S	Unspecified injury of celiac artery, sequela
S35.221A	Minor laceration of superior mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.221D	Minor laceration of superior mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.221S	Minor laceration of superior mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.222A	Major laceration of superior mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.222D	Major laceration of superior mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.222S	Major laceration of superior mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.228A	Other injury of superior mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.228D	Other injury of superior mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.228S	Other injury of superior mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.229A	Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.229D	Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.229S	Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.231A	Minor laceration of inferior mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.231D	Minor laceration of inferior mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.231S	Minor laceration of inferior mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.232A	Major laceration of inferior mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.232D	Major laceration of inferior mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.232S	Major laceration of inferior mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.238A	Other injury of inferior mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.238D	Other injury of inferior mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.238S	Other injury of inferior mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.239A	Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.239D	Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.239S	Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.291A	Minor laceration of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.291D	Minor laceration of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.291S	Minor laceration of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.292A	Major laceration of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.292D	Major laceration of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.292S	Major laceration of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.298A	Other injury of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.298D	Other injury of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.298S	Other injury of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.299A	Unspecified injury of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.299D	Unspecified injury of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.299S	Unspecified injury of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.311A	Laceration of portal vein, initial encounter

S35.311S Laceration of portal vein, subsequent encounter  \$35.311S Laceration of portal vein, initial encounter  \$35.318D Other specified injury of portal vein, subsequent encounter  \$35.318D Other specified injury of portal vein, subsequent encounter  \$35.318D Other specified injury of portal vein, subsequent encounter  \$35.318D Unspecified injury of portal vein, subsequent encounter  \$35.319D Unspecified injury of portal vein, subsequent encounter  \$35.319D Unspecified injury of portal vein, sequela  \$35.321A Laceration of splenic vein, initial encounter  \$35.321A Laceration of splenic vein, subsequent encounter  \$35.321B Laceration of splenic vein, subsequent encounter  \$35.322B Other specified injury of splenic vein, initial encounter  \$35.328D Other specified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter  \$35.328D Unspecified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter  \$35.329D Unspecified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter  \$35.329D Unspecified injury of splenic vein, initial encounter  \$35.331A Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  \$35.331A Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  \$35.331B Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  \$35.331B Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  \$35.331B Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  \$35.331B Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  \$35.332B Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  \$35.333B Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  \$35.338D Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  \$35.339D Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  \$35.341B Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  \$35.341B Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  \$35.341B Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  \$35.341B Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounte		
S35.318A Other specified injury of portal vein, initial encounter  S35.318D Other specified injury of portal vein, subsequent encounter  S35.318D Other specified injury of portal vein, sequela  S35.319D Unspecified injury of portal vein, sequela  S35.319D Unspecified injury of portal vein, sequela  S35.319D Unspecified injury of portal vein, sequela  S35.321A Laceration of splenic vein, subsequent encounter  S35.321A Laceration of splenic vein, subsequent encounter  S35.321B Laceration of splenic vein, subsequent encounter  S35.321B Laceration of splenic vein, sequela  S35.328A Other specified injury of splenic vein, initial encounter  S35.328D Other specified injury of splenic vein, sequela  S35.328D Other specified injury of splenic vein, sequela  S35.329D Unspecified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter  S35.329D Unspecified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter  S35.329D Unspecified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter  S35.331A Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.331D Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, sequela  S35.331D Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, sequela  S35.338A Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.338D Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.338D Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.338D Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.338A Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.338D Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.338A Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.339A Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.338A Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.339B Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.341A Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.348D Other sp	S35.311D	Laceration of portal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.318D Other specified injury of portal vein, subsequent encounter  S35.319A Unspecified injury of portal vein, initial encounter  S35.319D Unspecified injury of portal vein, initial encounter  S35.319D Unspecified injury of portal vein, initial encounter  S35.319D Unspecified injury of portal vein, sequela  S35.321A Laceration of splenic vein, initial encounter  S35.321D Laceration of splenic vein, initial encounter  S35.321D Laceration of splenic vein, subsequent encounter  S35.321A Laceration of splenic vein, sequela  S35.328A Other specified injury of splenic vein, initial encounter  S35.328D Other specified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter  S35.328D Other specified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter  S35.328D Unspecified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter  S35.329D Unspecified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter  S35.329D Unspecified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter  S35.331D Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.331D Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.331S Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.338A Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.339D Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.339D Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela  S35.339D Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela  S35.341A Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.341B Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.341A Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.341A Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.341B Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.341B Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.341B Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.341B Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela  S35.341B Unspecified injury of inf	S35.311S	Laceration of portal vein, sequela
S35.318S Other specified injury of portal vein, sequela S35.319A Unspecified injury of portal vein, initial encounter S35.319D Unspecified injury of portal vein, subsequent encounter S35.319D Unspecified injury of portal vein, subsequent encounter S35.319D Unspecified injury of portal vein, subsequent encounter S35.319A Laceration of splenic vein, subsequent encounter S35.321D Laceration of splenic vein, sequela S35.322B Laceration of splenic vein, sequela S35.328A Other specified injury of splenic vein, initial encounter S35.328B Other specified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter S35.329A Unspecified injury of splenic vein, sequela S35.329A Unspecified injury of splenic vein, initial encounter Unspecified injury of splenic vein, sequela S35.339B Unspecified injury of splenic vein, sequela S35.331A Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.331D Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.331B Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.338D Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.338D Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.338D Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.339B Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.339B Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.339B Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.339B Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.341A Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.341B Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.341B Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.341B Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.348B Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.348D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter	S35.318A	Other specified injury of portal vein, initial encounter
S35.319A Unspecified injury of portal vein, initial encounter S35.319S Unspecified injury of portal vein, sequela S35.319S Unspecified injury of portal vein, sequela S35.321D Laceration of splenic vein, initial encounter S35.321D Laceration of splenic vein, subsequent encounter S35.321S Laceration of splenic vein, sequela S35.328A Other specified injury of splenic vein, initial encounter S35.328D Other specified injury of splenic vein, sequela S35.328D Other specified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter S35.328D Unspecified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter S35.329A Unspecified injury of splenic vein, sequela S35.329D Unspecified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter S35.331D Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.331D Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.331D Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.338A Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.338D Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.338D Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.339A Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.339B Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.339B Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.339B Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.341D Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.341D Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.348A Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.348A Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.349B Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.349B Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.349B Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.349C Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.349C Un	S35.318D	Other specified injury of portal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.319D Unspecified injury of portal vein, subsequent encounter  S35.321A Laceration of splenic vein, initial encounter  S35.321A Laceration of splenic vein, subsequent encounter  S35.321S Laceration of splenic vein, sequela  S35.328A Other specified injury of splenic vein, initial encounter  S35.328D Other specified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter  S35.328D Other specified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter  S35.328D Other specified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter  S35.329D Unspecified injury of splenic vein, initial encounter  S35.329D Unspecified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter  S35.329D Unspecified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter  S35.331A Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.331D Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.331B Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, sequela  S35.3330 Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.338A Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.338D Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela  S35.339D Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.339D Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.339D Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.341A Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.341B Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.348D Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter	S35.318S	Other specified injury of portal vein, sequela
S35.319S Unspecified injury of portal vein, sequela S35.321A Laceration of splenic vein, initial encounter S35.321D Laceration of splenic vein, subsequent encounter S35.321S Laceration of splenic vein, sequela S35.328A Other specified injury of splenic vein, initial encounter S35.328D Other specified injury of splenic vein, sequela S35.328D Other specified injury of splenic vein, sequela S35.329A Unspecified injury of splenic vein, sequela S35.329D Unspecified injury of splenic vein, initial encounter S35.329D Unspecified injury of splenic vein, sequela S35.329D Unspecified injury of splenic vein, sequela S35.331D Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.331L Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.331D Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.333A Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.338D Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.338D Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.339A Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.339D Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.339D Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.341A Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.341B Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.341D Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.348A Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.348A Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.349A Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.349B Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.349C Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.349C Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.349C Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.349C Unspecified injury of inferior mesent	S35.319A	Unspecified injury of portal vein, initial encounter
S35.321A Laceration of splenic vein, initial encounter  S35.321S Laceration of splenic vein, subsequent encounter  S35.321S Laceration of splenic vein, sequela  S35.328A Other specified injury of splenic vein, initial encounter  S35.328D Other specified injury of splenic vein, sequela  S35.329A Unspecified injury of splenic vein, sequela  S35.329A Unspecified injury of splenic vein, sequela  S35.329D Unspecified injury of splenic vein, sequela  S35.331D Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.331D Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.331D Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.3338 Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.338D Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.338D Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.339A Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.339A Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.339A Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.339B Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.339B Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.341D Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.341D Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.341D Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.348A Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.348A Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.349A Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.349A Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.349A Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.349B Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.349C Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sub	S35.319D	Unspecified injury of portal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.3215 Laceration of splenic vein, subsequent encounter S35.328A Other specified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter S35.328D Other specified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter S35.328D Other specified injury of splenic vein, sequela S35.329A Unspecified injury of splenic vein, sequela S35.329A Unspecified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter S35.329D Unspecified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter S35.329D Unspecified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter S35.331A Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.331D Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.331D Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.333A Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.338D Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.338D Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.339D Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.339A Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.339D Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.341A Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.341B Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.341B Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.341B Corter specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.348D Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.348D Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.401D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.402D Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402D Unspecified injury of left renal artery,	S35.319S	
S35.328A Other specified injury of splenic vein, initial encounter  335.328D Other specified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter  335.328D Other specified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter  335.329A Unspecified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter  335.329D Unspecified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter  335.329D Unspecified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter  335.329S Unspecified injury of splenic vein, sequela  335.331A Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  335.331D Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  335.3331 Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, sequela  335.338A Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  335.338D Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  335.339A Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela  335.339A Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  335.339B Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  335.341A Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  335.341D Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  335.341B Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  335.341D Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  335.341D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  335.341D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  335.348A Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  335.349A Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  335.349A Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela  335.349B Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  335.349B Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  335.349C Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela  335.401D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela  335.402D Unspecified injury of left renal a	S35.321A	Laceration of splenic vein, initial encounter
S35.328A Other specified injury of splenic vein, initial encounter  S35.328D Other specified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter  S35.329A Unspecified injury of splenic vein, isequent encounter  S35.329A Unspecified injury of splenic vein, isequent encounter  S35.329D Unspecified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter  S35.329D Unspecified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter  S35.331D Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.331D Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.331D Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, sequela  S35.3338A Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.338D Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.338D Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela  S35.339A Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela  S35.339B Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.339B Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.341D Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.341D Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.341D Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.348D Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.348D Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.348D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.349A Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.349A Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.349B Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.349C Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.349C Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela  S35.401D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela  S35.402D Unspecified injury of left renal artery, initial encounter  S35.402D Unspecified injur	S35.321D	Laceration of splenic vein, subsequent encounter
S35.328D Other specified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter  S35.328A Unspecified injury of splenic vein, initial encounter  S35.329A Unspecified injury of splenic vein, initial encounter  S35.329D Unspecified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter  S35.329S Unspecified injury of splenic vein, sequela  S35.331A Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.331D Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.331B Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, sequela  S35.338A Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.338D Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.338D Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela  S35.339A Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela  S35.339D Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.339B Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.341A Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.341B Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.341B Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.348A Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.348D Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.348D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.348D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.348D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.401D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.	S35.321S	Laceration of splenic vein, sequela
S35.328S Other specified injury of splenic vein, sequela S35.329A Unspecified injury of splenic vein, initial encounter S35.329D Unspecified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter S35.329S Unspecified injury of splenic vein, sequela S35.331A Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.331D Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.331S Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.338A Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.338D Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.338O Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.339A Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.339A Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.339D Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.341A Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.341B Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.341B Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.348A Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.348A Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.348D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.348D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.401D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.402D Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402D Unspecified injury of left renal	S35.328A	Other specified injury of splenic vein, initial encounter
S35.329A Unspecified injury of splenic vein, initial encounter  S35.329D Unspecified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter  S35.329S Unspecified injury of splenic vein, sequela  S35.331A Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.331D Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.331D Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.331B Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.338A Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.338D Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela  S35.339A Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela  S35.339D Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.339D Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.341A Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.341D Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.341D Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela  S35.348A Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.348D Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.348D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela  S35.349A Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.349B Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.349C Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.349C Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela  S35.401A Unspecified injury of right renal artery, initial encounter  S35.402A Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter  S35.402A Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter  S35.402A Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter	S35.328D	Other specified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter
S35.329D Unspecified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter  S35.329S Unspecified injury of splenic vein, sequela  S35.331A Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.331D Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.331S Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, sequela  S35.338A Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.338D Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.339A Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.339A Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.339D Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.339D Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.341A Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.341D Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.341B Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela  S35.348A Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.348D Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.349A Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.349A Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.349A Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.349A Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.349A Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.349A Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.349A Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.401A Unspecified injury of right renal artery, subsequent encounter  S35.401B Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter  S35.402D Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter  S35.402B Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter	S35.328S	Other specified injury of splenic vein, sequela
S35.329S Unspecified injury of splenic vein, sequela S35.331A Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.331D Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.331S Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.338A Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.338D Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.338D Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.339A Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.339B Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.339B Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.339B Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.341A Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.341D Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.341D Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.348A Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.348D Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.349A Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.349A Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.349B Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.349B Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.349B Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.349B Unspecified injury of right renal artery, initial encounter S35.401A Unspecified injury of right renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402B Unspecified injury of right renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402B Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402B Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402B Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter	S35.329A	Unspecified injury of splenic vein, initial encounter
S35.331A Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.331D Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.331S Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.338A Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.338D Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.338S Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.339A Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.339B Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.339S Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.341A Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.341D Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.341S Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.343A Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.348D Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.348D Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.349A Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.349C Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.349C Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.401D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.402D Unspecified injury of left renal artery, initial encounter S35.402D Unspecified injury of left renal artery, initial encounter S35.402D Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.403A Unspecified injury of left renal artery, initial encounter	S35.329D	Unspecified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter
S35.331D Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.331S Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.338A Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.338D Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.338S Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.339A Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.339D Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.339S Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.341A Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.341D Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.341B Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.348A Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.348D Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.348D Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.349A Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela Unspecified injury of right renal artery, initial encounter Unspecified injury of right renal artery, initial encounter Unspecified injury of right renal artery, subsequent encounter Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter	S35.329S	Unspecified injury of splenic vein, sequela
S35.331S Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, sequela  S35.338A Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.338D Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.338S Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela  S35.339A Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.339D Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.339S Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela  S35.341A Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.341D Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.341S Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela  S35.348A Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.348D Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.348S Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela  S35.349A Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter  S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter  S35.3401A Unspecified injury of right renal artery, initial encounter  S35.401B Unspecified injury of right renal artery, subsequent encounter  S35.402A Unspecified injury of left renal artery, initial encounter  S35.402B Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter  S35.402C Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter  S35.402B Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter  S35.402C Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter	S35.331A	Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter
S35.338A Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.338D Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.338S Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.339A Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.339D Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.339S Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.341A Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.341D Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.341S Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.348A Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.348D Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.348S Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.349A Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.349S Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.3401A Unspecified injury of right renal artery, initial encounter S35.401B Unspecified injury of right renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402A Unspecified injury of left renal artery, initial encounter S35.402B Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402C Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.403A Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter	S35.331D	Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter
S35.338D Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.338S Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.339A Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.339D Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.339S Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.341A Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.341D Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.341S Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.348A Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.348D Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.348S Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.349A Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.349S Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.401A Unspecified injury of right renal artery, initial encounter S35.401D Unspecified injury of right renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.401S Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402A Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402B Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402C Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter	S35.331S	Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, sequela
S35.338S Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.339A Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.339D Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.339S Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.341A Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.341D Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.341S Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.348A Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.348D Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.348S Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.349A Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.349S Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.401A Unspecified injury of right renal artery, initial encounter S35.401D Unspecified injury of right renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.401B Unspecified injury of left renal artery, sequela S35.402A Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402B Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter	S35.338A	Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter
S35.339A Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.339D Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.339S Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.341A Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.341D Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.341S Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.348A Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.348D Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.348S Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.349A Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.349S Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.401A Unspecified injury of right renal artery, initial encounter S35.401D Unspecified injury of right renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.401B Unspecified injury of right renal artery, sequela S35.402A Unspecified injury of left renal artery, sequela S35.402D Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402D Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402D Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter	S35.338D	Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter
S35.339D Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.339S Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.341A Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.341D Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.341S Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.348A Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.348D Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.348S Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.349A Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.349S Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.401A Unspecified injury of right renal artery, initial encounter S35.401D Unspecified injury of right renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.401S Unspecified injury of left renal artery, sequela S35.402A Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402D Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402S Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter	S35.338S	Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela
S35.339S Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.341A Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.341D Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.341S Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.348A Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.348D Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.349A Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.349A Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.349S Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.401A Unspecified injury of right renal artery, initial encounter S35.401D Unspecified injury of right renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.401S Unspecified injury of left renal artery, initial encounter S35.402A Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402D Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402D Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402B Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402A Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter	S35.339A	Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter
S35.341A Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.341D Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.341S Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.348A Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.348D Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.348S Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.349A Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.401A Unspecified injury of right renal artery, initial encounter S35.401D Unspecified injury of right renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.401S Unspecified injury of right renal artery, sequela S35.402A Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402D Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402D Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402D Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402A Unspecified injury of left renal artery, sequela S35.403A Unspecified injury of unspecified renal artery, initial encounter	S35.339D	Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter
S35.341D Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.341S Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.348A Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.348D Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.348S Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.349A Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.349S Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.401A Unspecified injury of right renal artery, initial encounter S35.401D Unspecified injury of right renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.401S Unspecified injury of left renal artery, initial encounter S35.402A Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402D Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402S Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402S Unspecified injury of left renal artery, sequela S35.403A Unspecified injury of unspecified renal artery, initial encounter	S35.339S	Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela
S35.341S Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.348A Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.348D Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.348S Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.349A Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.349S Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.401A Unspecified injury of right renal artery, initial encounter S35.401D Unspecified injury of right renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.401S Unspecified injury of right renal artery, sequela S35.402A Unspecified injury of left renal artery, initial encounter S35.402D Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402S Unspecified injury of left renal artery, sequela S35.403A Unspecified injury of unspecified renal artery, initial encounter	S35.341A	Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter
S35.348A Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.348D Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.348S Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.349A Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.349S Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.401A Unspecified injury of right renal artery, initial encounter S35.401D Unspecified injury of right renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.401S Unspecified injury of right renal artery, initial encounter S35.402A Unspecified injury of left renal artery, initial encounter S35.402D Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402S Unspecified injury of left renal artery, sequela S35.403A Unspecified injury of unspecified renal artery, initial encounter	S35.341D	Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter
S35.348D Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.348S Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.349A Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.349S Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.401A Unspecified injury of right renal artery, initial encounter S35.401D Unspecified injury of right renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.401S Unspecified injury of right renal artery, sequela S35.402A Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402D Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402S Unspecified injury of left renal artery, sequela S35.403A Unspecified injury of unspecified renal artery, initial encounter	S35.341S	·
S35.349A Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.349A Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.349S Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.401A Unspecified injury of right renal artery, initial encounter S35.401D Unspecified injury of right renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.401S Unspecified injury of right renal artery, sequela S35.402A Unspecified injury of left renal artery, initial encounter S35.402D Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402S Unspecified injury of left renal artery, sequela S35.403A Unspecified injury of unspecified renal artery, initial encounter	S35.348A	Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter
S35.349A Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.349S Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.401A Unspecified injury of right renal artery, initial encounter S35.401D Unspecified injury of right renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.401S Unspecified injury of right renal artery, sequela S35.402A Unspecified injury of left renal artery, initial encounter S35.402D Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402S Unspecified injury of left renal artery, sequela S35.403A Unspecified injury of unspecified renal artery, initial encounter	S35.348D	Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter
S35.349D Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter S35.349S Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.401A Unspecified injury of right renal artery, initial encounter S35.401D Unspecified injury of right renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.401S Unspecified injury of right renal artery, sequela S35.402A Unspecified injury of left renal artery, initial encounter S35.402D Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402S Unspecified injury of left renal artery, sequela S35.403A Unspecified injury of unspecified renal artery, initial encounter	S35.348S	Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela
S35.349S Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela S35.401A Unspecified injury of right renal artery, initial encounter S35.401D Unspecified injury of right renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.401S Unspecified injury of right renal artery, sequela S35.402A Unspecified injury of left renal artery, initial encounter S35.402D Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402S Unspecified injury of left renal artery, sequela S35.403A Unspecified injury of unspecified renal artery, initial encounter	S35.349A	Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter
S35.401A Unspecified injury of right renal artery, initial encounter S35.401D Unspecified injury of right renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.401S Unspecified injury of right renal artery, sequela S35.402A Unspecified injury of left renal artery, initial encounter S35.402D Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402S Unspecified injury of left renal artery, sequela S35.403A Unspecified injury of unspecified renal artery, initial encounter	S35.349D	Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter
S35.401D Unspecified injury of right renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.401S Unspecified injury of right renal artery, sequela S35.402A Unspecified injury of left renal artery, initial encounter S35.402D Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402S Unspecified injury of left renal artery, sequela S35.403A Unspecified injury of unspecified renal artery, initial encounter	S35.349S	
S35.401S Unspecified injury of right renal artery, sequela S35.402A Unspecified injury of left renal artery, initial encounter S35.402D Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402S Unspecified injury of left renal artery, sequela S35.403A Unspecified injury of unspecified renal artery, initial encounter	S35.401A	Unspecified injury of right renal artery, initial encounter
S35.402A Unspecified injury of left renal artery, initial encounter S35.402D Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402S Unspecified injury of left renal artery, sequela S35.403A Unspecified injury of unspecified renal artery, initial encounter	S35.401D	Unspecified injury of right renal artery, subsequent encounter
S35.402D Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter S35.402S Unspecified injury of left renal artery, sequela S35.403A Unspecified injury of unspecified renal artery, initial encounter	S35.401S	Unspecified injury of right renal artery, sequela
S35.402S Unspecified injury of left renal artery, sequela S35.403A Unspecified injury of unspecified renal artery, initial encounter	S35.402A	Unspecified injury of left renal artery, initial encounter
S35.403A Unspecified injury of unspecified renal artery, initial encounter	S35.402D	Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter
	S35.402S	Unspecified injury of left renal artery, sequela
S35.403D Unspecified injury of unspecified renal artery, subsequent encounter	S35.403A	Unspecified injury of unspecified renal artery, initial encounter
	S35.403D	Unspecified injury of unspecified renal artery, subsequent encounter

S35.403S	Unspecified injury of unspecified renal artery, sequela
S35.404A	Unspecified injury of right renal vein, initial encounter
S35.404D	Unspecified injury of right renal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.404S	Unspecified injury of right renal vein, sequela
S35.405A	Unspecified injury of left renal vein, initial encounter
S35.405D	Unspecified injury of left renal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.405S	Unspecified injury of left renal vein, sequela
S35.406A	Unspecified injury of unspecified renal vein, initial encounter
S35.406D	Unspecified injury of unspecified renal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.406S	Unspecified injury of unspecified renal vein, sequela
S35.411A	Laceration of right renal artery, initial encounter
S35.411D	Laceration of right renal artery, subsequent encounter
S35.411S	Laceration of right renal artery, sequela
S35.412A	Laceration of left renal artery, initial encounter
S35.412D	Laceration of left renal artery, subsequent encounter
S35.412S	Laceration of left renal artery, sequela
S35.413A	Laceration of unspecified renal artery, initial encounter
S35.413D	Laceration of unspecified renal artery, subsequent encounter
S35.413S	Laceration of unspecified renal artery, sequela
S35.414A	Laceration of right renal vein, initial encounter
S35.414D	Laceration of right renal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.414S	Laceration of right renal vein, sequela
S35.415A	Laceration of left renal vein, initial encounter
S35.415D	Laceration of left renal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.415S	Laceration of left renal vein, sequela
S35.416A	Laceration of unspecified renal vein, initial encounter
S35.416D	Laceration of unspecified renal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.416S	Laceration of unspecified renal vein, sequela
S35.491A	Other specified injury of right renal artery, initial encounter
S35.491D	Other specified injury of right renal artery, subsequent encounter
S35.491S	Other specified injury of right renal artery, sequela
S35.492A	Other specified injury of left renal artery, initial encounter
S35.492D	Other specified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter
S35.492S	Other specified injury of left renal artery, sequela
S35.493A	Other specified injury of unspecified renal artery, initial encounter
S35.493D	Other specified injury of unspecified renal artery, subsequent encounter
S35.493S	Other specified injury of unspecified renal artery, sequela
S35.494A	Other specified injury of right renal vein, initial encounter
S35.494D	Other specified injury of right renal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.494S	Other specified injury of right renal vein, sequela
S35.495A	Other specified injury of left renal vein, initial encounter
S35.495D	Other specified injury of left renal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.495S	Other specified injury of left renal vein, sequela

S35.496A	Other specified injury of unspecified renal vein, initial encounter
S35.496D	Other specified injury of unspecified renal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.496S	Other specified injury of unspecified renal vein, sequela
S35.50xA	Injury of unspecified iliac blood vessel(s), initial encounter
S35.50xD	Injury of unspecified iliac blood vessel(s), subsequent encounter
S35.50xS	Injury of unspecified iliac blood vessel(s), sequela
S35.511A	Injury of right iliac artery, initial encounter
S35.511D	Injury of right iliac artery, subsequent encounter
S35.511S	Injury of right iliac artery, sequela
S35.512A	Injury of left iliac artery, initial encounter
S35.512D	Injury of left iliac artery, subsequent encounter
S35.512S	Injury of left iliac artery, sequela
S35.513A	Injury of unspecified iliac artery, initial encounter
S35.513D	Injury of unspecified iliac artery, subsequent encounter
S35.513S	Injury of unspecified iliac artery, sequela
S35.514A	Injury of right iliac vein, initial encounter
S35.514D	Injury of right iliac vein, subsequent encounter
S35.514S	Injury of right iliac vein, sequela
S35.515A	Injury of left iliac vein, initial encounter
S35.515D	Injury of left iliac vein, subsequent encounter
S35.515S	Injury of left iliac vein, sequela
S35.516A	Injury of unspecified iliac vein, initial encounter
S35.516D	Injury of unspecified iliac vein, subsequent encounter
S35.516S	Injury of unspecified iliac vein, sequela
S35.531A	Injury of right uterine artery, initial encounter
S35.531D	Injury of right uterine artery, subsequent encounter
S35.531S	Injury of right uterine artery, sequela
S35.532A	Injury of left uterine artery, initial encounter
S35.532D	Injury of left uterine artery, subsequent encounter
S35.532S	Injury of left uterine artery, sequela
S35.533A	Injury of unspecified uterine artery, initial encounter
S35.533D	Injury of unspecified uterine artery, subsequent encounter
S35.533S	Injury of unspecified uterine artery, sequela
S35.534A	Injury of right uterine vein, initial encounter
S35.534D	Injury of right uterine vein, subsequent encounter
S35.534S	Injury of right uterine vein, sequela
S35.535A	Injury of left uterine vein, initial encounter
S35.535D	Injury of left uterine vein, subsequent encounter
S35.535S	Injury of left uterine vein, sequela
S35.536A	Injury of unspecified uterine vein, initial encounter
S35.536D	Injury of unspecified uterine vein, subsequent encounter
S35.536S	Injury of unspecified uterine vein, sequela
S35.59xA	Injury of other iliac blood vessels, initial encounter

\$35.59xD Injury of other iliac blood vessels, subsequent encounter \$35.59xS Injury of other iliac blood vessels, sequela \$35.8x1A Laceration of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  \$35.8x1S Laceration of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  \$35.8x1S Laceration of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela \$35.8x1S Laceration of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  \$35.8x8A Cher specified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  \$35.8x8S Other specified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  \$35.8x9A Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  \$35.8x9D Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  \$35.8x9S Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  \$35.90x Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  \$35.90x Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  \$35.90xS Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  \$35.91xD Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  \$35.91xS Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  \$35.99xS Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  \$36.99xD Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  \$35.99xS Unspecified injury of spleen, initial encounter  \$36.00xA Unspecified injury of spleen, subsequent encounter  \$36.00xA Unspecified injury of spleen, initial encounter  \$36.00xB Unspecifi		
\$35.8x1A Laceration of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter Laceration of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter Laceration of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela \$35.8x1B Laceration of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter \$35.8x8D Other specified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter \$35.8x8D Other specified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter \$35.8x9D Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela \$35.8x9D Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter \$35.8x9D Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter \$35.8x9D Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter \$35.90xD Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter \$35.90xD Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter \$35.90xS Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela \$35.91xA Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela \$35.91xD Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter \$36.91xS Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter \$36.90xD Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter \$36.00xD Unspecified injury of spleen, sequela \$36.00xD Unspecified injury of spleen, subsequent encounter \$36.00xD Unspecified injury of spleen, subsequent encounter \$36.00xD Unspecified injury of spleen, sequela \$36.00xD M	S35.59xD	Injury of other iliac blood vessels, subsequent encounter
encounter  S35.8x1D Laceration of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S35.8x1S Laceration of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  S35.8x8A Other specified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  S35.8x8D Other specified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S35.8x9S Other specified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  S35.8x9A Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  S35.90x Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  S35.90x Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  S35.91x Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  S35.91x Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S35.99x Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S35.99x Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S35.99x Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  S36.00x Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  S36.00x Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  S36.00x Other specified injury of spleen, initial encounter  S36.00	S35.59xS	Injury of other iliac blood vessels, sequela
encounter  \$35.8x8S   Acceration of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  \$35.8x8D   Other specified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  \$35.8x8D   Other specified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  \$35.8x8S   Other specified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  \$35.8x9A   Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  \$35.8x9D   Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  \$35.8x9D   Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  \$35.90xA   Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  \$35.90xD   Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  \$35.91xA   Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  \$35.91xA   Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  \$35.91xS   Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  \$35.91xS   Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  \$35.99xS   Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  \$36.00xA   Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  \$36.00xA   Unspecified injury of spleen, initial encounter  \$36.00xA   Unspecified injury of spleen, subsequent encounter  \$36.00xA   Unspecified injury of spleen, subsequent encounter  \$36.00xA   Unspecified contusion of spleen, initial encounter  \$36.00xA   Unspecified contusion of spleen, initial encounter  \$3	S35.8x1A	·
S35.8x8A Other specified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  Other specified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S35.8x8A Other specified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  Other specified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  S35.91xA Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S35.91xD Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S35.99xA Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  S35.99xD Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  Unspecified injury of spleen, sequela  S36.00xA Unspecified injury of spleen, initial encounter  S36.00xD Unspecified injury of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.00xD Unspecified injury of spleen, sequela  S36.00xD Winor contusion of spleen, initial encounter  S36.00xD Major contusion of spleen, spequela  S36.00xD Unspecified contusion of spleen, initial encounter  S36.00xD Unspecified contusion of spleen, initial encounte	S35.8x1D	
initial encounter  S35.8x8D Other specified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S35.8x85 Other specified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  S35.8x9A Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  S35.91xA Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  S35.91xB Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S35.91xB Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S35.99xA Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  S36.00xA Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  S36.00xA Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  S36.00xB Unspecified injury of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.00xB Unspecified injury of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.00xB Minor contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.020B Minor contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.021D Major contusion of spleen, initial encounter  S36.029A Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.029B Unspecified co	S35.8x1S	Laceration of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela
Subsequent encounter  S35.8x9A Other specified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  S35.8x9A Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  S35.8x9D Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S35.9xA Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  S35.90xD Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S35.90xD Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S35.91xA Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  S35.91xD Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S35.91xC Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S35.99xA Context specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  S35.99xD Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S36.09xD Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S36.00xA Unspecified injury of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.00xA Unspecified injury of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.00xB Minor contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.02xD Unspecified contusion of spleen, initial encounter  S36.02xD Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.02xD Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter	S35.8x8A	
S35.8x8S Other specified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter Unspecified injury of spleen, initial encounter Unspecified injury of spleen, sequela Unspecified injury of spleen, sequela Minor contusion of spleen, sequela Unspecified contusion of spleen, sequela	S35.8x8D	
S35.8x9A Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  S35.8x9D Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S35.8x9S Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  S35.90xA Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  S35.90xD Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  S35.91xA Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  S35.91xB Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S35.91xB Careration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S35.99xA Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  S35.99xB Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S36.00xA Unspecified injury of spleen, initial encounter  S36.00xB Unspecified injury of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.00xB Minor contusion of spleen, sequela  S36.021A Major contusion of spleen, sequela  S36.021D Major contusion of spleen, sequela  S36.029A Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.029D Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter	S35.8x8S	Other specified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level,
subsequent encounter  S35.8ys Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  S35.90xA Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  S35.90xD Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S35.90xS Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  S35.91xA Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  S35.91xD Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S35.91xD Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S35.99xA Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, level, initial encounter  S35.99xD Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S36.09xD Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  S36.00xA Unspecified injury of spleen, initial encounter  S36.00xD Unspecified injury of spleen, sequela  S36.020A Minor contusion of spleen, sequela  S36.020B Minor contusion of spleen, sequela  S36.021A Major contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.021B Major contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.029C Unspecified contusion of spleen, initial encounter  S36.029D Unspecified contusion of spleen, initial encounter	S35.8x9A	Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial
sequela  S35.90xA Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  S35.90xD Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S35.90xS Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  S35.91xA Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  S35.91xD Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S35.91xS Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S35.99xA Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  S35.99xD Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S35.99xS Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S36.00xA Unspecified injury of spleen, initial encounter  S36.00xD Unspecified injury of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.020A Minor contusion of spleen, initial encounter  S36.020A Minor contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.020B Minor contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.021A Major contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.021S Major contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.029A Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.029B Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter	S35.8x9D	
initial encounter  S35.90xD Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S35.91xD Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S35.99xA Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  S35.99xD Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  S36.00xA Unspecified injury of spleen, initial encounter  S36.00xD Unspecified injury of spleen, sequela  S36.020A Minor contusion of spleen, sequela  S36.020A Minor contusion of spleen, sequela  S36.021D Major contusion of spleen, initial encounter  S36.021D Major contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.029A Unspecified contusion of spleen, initial encounter  S36.029B Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.029B Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.029B Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter		sequela
subsequent encounter  Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  S35.91xA Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  S35.91xD Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S35.91xS Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  S35.99xA Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  Other specified injury of spleen, initial encounter  Unspecified injury of spleen, subsequent encounter  336.00xA Unspecified injury of spleen, sequela  Minor contusion of spleen, initial encounter  336.020A Minor contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  336.020B Minor contusion of spleen, initial encounter  336.021D Major contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  336.021D Major contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  336.029A Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  336.029B Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  336.029S Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  336.029S Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter		initial encounter
sequela  S35.91xA Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  S35.91xD Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S35.91xS Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  S35.99xA Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  S35.99xD Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S35.99xS Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  S36.00xA Unspecified injury of spleen, initial encounter  S36.00xD Unspecified injury of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.020A Minor contusion of spleen, sequela  S36.020B Minor contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.020C Minor contusion of spleen, sequela  S36.021A Major contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.021B Major contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.021C Major contusion of spleen, sequela  S36.029A Unspecified contusion of spleen, initial encounter  S36.029B Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.029C Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.029S Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter		subsequent encounter
encounter  S35.91xD Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S35.91xS Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  S35.99xA Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  S35.99xD Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S35.99xS Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  S36.00xA Unspecified injury of spleen, initial encounter  S36.00xD Unspecified injury of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.00xS Unspecified injury of spleen, sequela  S36.020A Minor contusion of spleen, initial encounter  S36.020D Minor contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.021A Major contusion of spleen, initial encounter  S36.021B Major contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.021B Major contusion of spleen, sequela  S36.029A Unspecified contusion of spleen, initial encounter  S36.029B Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.029B Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.029S Unspecified contusion of spleen, sequela  S36.029S Unspecified contusion of spleen, sequela  S36.029S Unspecified contusion of spleen, sequela		sequela
subsequent encounter  S35.91xS Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  S35.99xA Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  S35.99xD Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S35.99xS Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  S36.00xA Unspecified injury of spleen, initial encounter  S36.00xD Unspecified injury of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.00xS Unspecified injury of spleen, sequela  S36.020A Minor contusion of spleen, initial encounter  S36.020D Minor contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.021A Major contusion of spleen, initial encounter  S36.021D Major contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.021B Major contusion of spleen, sequela  S36.029A Unspecified contusion of spleen, initial encounter  S36.029B Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.029B Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.029S Unspecified contusion of spleen, sequela  S36.030A Superficial (capsular) laceration of spleen, initial encounter		encounter
S35.99xA Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter  S35.99xD Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S35.99xS Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  S36.00xA Unspecified injury of spleen, initial encounter  S36.00xD Unspecified injury of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.00xS Unspecified injury of spleen, sequela  S36.020A Minor contusion of spleen, initial encounter  S36.020D Minor contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.020S Minor contusion of spleen, sequela  S36.021A Major contusion of spleen, initial encounter  S36.021D Major contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.021S Major contusion of spleen, sequela  S36.029A Unspecified contusion of spleen, initial encounter  S36.029D Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.029D Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.029S Unspecified contusion of spleen, sequela  S36.030A Superficial (capsular) laceration of spleen, initial encounter		subsequent encounter
level, initial encounter  S35.99xD Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter  S35.99xS Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  S36.00xA Unspecified injury of spleen, initial encounter  S36.00xD Unspecified injury of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.00xS Unspecified injury of spleen, sequela  S36.020A Minor contusion of spleen, initial encounter  S36.020D Minor contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.020D Minor contusion of spleen, sequela  S36.021A Major contusion of spleen, initial encounter  S36.021D Major contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.021D Major contusion of spleen, sequela  S36.029A Unspecified contusion of spleen, initial encounter  S36.029A Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.029D Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.029S Unspecified contusion of spleen, sequela  S36.029S Unspecified contusion of spleen, sequela  S36.030A Superficial (capsular) laceration of spleen, initial encounter		·
level, subsequent encounter  S35.99xS Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela  S36.00xA Unspecified injury of spleen, initial encounter  S36.00xD Unspecified injury of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.00xS Unspecified injury of spleen, sequela  S36.020A Minor contusion of spleen, initial encounter  S36.020D Minor contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.020D Minor contusion of spleen, sequela  S36.021A Major contusion of spleen, initial encounter  S36.021D Major contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.021S Major contusion of spleen, sequela  S36.029A Unspecified contusion of spleen, initial encounter  S36.029D Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.029S Unspecified contusion of spleen, sequela  S36.030A Superficial (capsular) laceration of spleen, initial encounter		level, initial encounter
level, sequela  S36.00xA Unspecified injury of spleen, initial encounter  S36.00xD Unspecified injury of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.00xS Unspecified injury of spleen, sequela  S36.020A Minor contusion of spleen, initial encounter  S36.020D Minor contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.020S Minor contusion of spleen, sequela  S36.021A Major contusion of spleen, initial encounter  S36.021D Major contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.021S Major contusion of spleen, sequela  S36.029A Unspecified contusion of spleen, initial encounter  S36.029D Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter  S36.029S Unspecified contusion of spleen, sequela  S36.030A Superficial (capsular) laceration of spleen, initial encounter		level, subsequent encounter
S36.00xD Unspecified injury of spleen, subsequent encounter S36.00xS Unspecified injury of spleen, sequela S36.020A Minor contusion of spleen, initial encounter S36.020D Minor contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter S36.020S Minor contusion of spleen, sequela S36.021A Major contusion of spleen, initial encounter S36.021D Major contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter S36.021D Major contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter S36.021S Major contusion of spleen, sequela S36.029A Unspecified contusion of spleen, initial encounter S36.029D Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter S36.029S Unspecified contusion of spleen, sequela S36.030A Superficial (capsular) laceration of spleen, initial encounter		level, sequela
S36.020A Minor contusion of spleen, initial encounter S36.020D Minor contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter S36.020S Minor contusion of spleen, sequela S36.021A Major contusion of spleen, initial encounter S36.021D Major contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter S36.021D Major contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter S36.021S Major contusion of spleen, sequela S36.029A Unspecified contusion of spleen, initial encounter S36.029D Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter S36.029S Unspecified contusion of spleen, sequela S36.030A Superficial (capsular) laceration of spleen, initial encounter	S36.00xA	
S36.020A Minor contusion of spleen, initial encounter S36.020D Minor contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter S36.020S Minor contusion of spleen, sequela S36.021A Major contusion of spleen, initial encounter S36.021D Major contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter S36.021S Major contusion of spleen, sequela S36.029A Unspecified contusion of spleen, initial encounter S36.029D Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter S36.029S Unspecified contusion of spleen, sequela S36.030A Superficial (capsular) laceration of spleen, initial encounter		
S36.020D Minor contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter S36.020S Minor contusion of spleen, sequela S36.021A Major contusion of spleen, initial encounter S36.021D Major contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter S36.021S Major contusion of spleen, sequela S36.029A Unspecified contusion of spleen, initial encounter S36.029D Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter S36.029S Unspecified contusion of spleen, sequela S36.030A Superficial (capsular) laceration of spleen, initial encounter		
S36.020S Minor contusion of spleen, sequela S36.021A Major contusion of spleen, initial encounter S36.021D Major contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter S36.021S Major contusion of spleen, sequela S36.029A Unspecified contusion of spleen, initial encounter S36.029D Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter S36.029S Unspecified contusion of spleen, sequela S36.030A Superficial (capsular) laceration of spleen, initial encounter		· · ·
S36.021A Major contusion of spleen, initial encounter S36.021D Major contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter S36.021S Major contusion of spleen, sequela S36.029A Unspecified contusion of spleen, initial encounter S36.029D Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter S36.029S Unspecified contusion of spleen, sequela S36.030A Superficial (capsular) laceration of spleen, initial encounter		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
S36.021D Major contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter S36.021S Major contusion of spleen, sequela S36.029A Unspecified contusion of spleen, initial encounter S36.029D Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter S36.029S Unspecified contusion of spleen, sequela S36.030A Superficial (capsular) laceration of spleen, initial encounter		·
S36.021S Major contusion of spleen, sequela S36.029A Unspecified contusion of spleen, initial encounter S36.029D Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter S36.029S Unspecified contusion of spleen, sequela S36.030A Superficial (capsular) laceration of spleen, initial encounter		
S36.029A Unspecified contusion of spleen, initial encounter S36.029D Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter S36.029S Unspecified contusion of spleen, sequela S36.030A Superficial (capsular) laceration of spleen, initial encounter		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
S36.029D Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter S36.029S Unspecified contusion of spleen, sequela S36.030A Superficial (capsular) laceration of spleen, initial encounter		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
S36.029S Unspecified contusion of spleen, sequela S36.030A Superficial (capsular) laceration of spleen, initial encounter		·
S36.030A Superficial (capsular) laceration of spleen, initial encounter	S36.029D	Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter
	S36.029S	Unspecified contusion of spleen, sequela
S36.030D Superficial (capsular) laceration of spleen, subsequent encounter		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
	S36.030D	Superficial (capsular) laceration of spleen, subsequent encounter

S36.030S	Superficial (capsular) laceration of spleen, sequela
S36.031A	Moderate laceration of spleen, initial encounter
S36.031D	Moderate laceration of spleen, subsequent encounter
S36.031S	Moderate laceration of spleen, sequela
S36.032A	Major laceration of spleen, initial encounter
S36.032D	Major laceration of spleen, subsequent encounter
S36.032S	Major laceration of spleen, sequela
S36.039A	Unspecified laceration of spleen, initial encounter
S36.039D	Unspecified laceration of spleen, subsequent encounter
S36.039S	Unspecified laceration of spleen, sequela
S36.09xA	Other injury of spleen, initial encounter
S36.09xD	Other injury of spleen, subsequent encounter
S36.09xS	Other injury of spleen, sequela
S36.112A	Contusion of liver, initial encounter
S36.112D	Contusion of liver, subsequent encounter
S36.112S	Contusion of liver, sequela
S36.113A	Laceration of liver, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S36.113D	Laceration of liver, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S36.113S	Laceration of liver, unspecified degree, sequela
S36.114A	Minor laceration of liver, initial encounter
S36.114D	Minor laceration of liver, subsequent encounter
S36.114S	Minor laceration of liver, sequela
S36.115A	Moderate laceration of liver, initial encounter
S36.115D	Moderate laceration of liver, subsequent encounter
S36.115S	Moderate laceration of liver, sequela
S36.116A	Major laceration of liver, initial encounter
S36.116D	Major laceration of liver, subsequent encounter
S36.116S	Major laceration of liver, sequela
S36.118A	Other injury of liver, initial encounter
S36.118D	Other injury of liver, subsequent encounter
S36.118S	Other injury of liver, sequela
S36.119A	Unspecified injury of liver, initial encounter
S36.119D	Unspecified injury of liver, subsequent encounter
S36.119S	Unspecified injury of liver, sequela
S36.122A	Contusion of gallbladder, initial encounter
S36.122D	Contusion of gallbladder, subsequent encounter
S36.122S	Contusion of gallbladder, sequela
S36.123A	Laceration of gallbladder, initial encounter
S36.123D	Laceration of gallbladder, subsequent encounter
S36.123S	Laceration of gallbladder, sequela
S36.128A	Other injury of gallbladder, initial encounter
S36.128D	Other injury of gallbladder, subsequent encounter
S36.128S	Other injury of gallbladder, sequela

S36.129A	Unspecified injury of gallbladder, initial encounter
S36.129D	Unspecified injury of gallbladder, subsequent encounter
S36.129S	Unspecified injury of gallbladder, sequela
S36.13xA	Injury of bile duct, initial encounter
S36.13xD	Injury of bile duct, subsequent encounter
S36.13xS	Injury of bile duct, sequela
S36.200A	Unspecified injury of head of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.200D	Unspecified injury of head of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.200S	Unspecified injury of head of pancreas, sequela
S36.201A	Unspecified injury of body of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.201D	Unspecified injury of body of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.201S	Unspecified injury of body of pancreas, sequela
S36.202A	Unspecified injury of tail of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.202D	Unspecified injury of tail of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.202S	Unspecified injury of tail of pancreas, sequela
S36.209A	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.209D	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.209S	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of pancreas, sequela
S36.220A	Contusion of head of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.220D	Contusion of head of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.220S	Contusion of head of pancreas, sequela
S36.221A	Contusion of body of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.221D	Contusion of body of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.221S	Contusion of body of pancreas, sequela
S36.222A	Contusion of tail of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.222D	Contusion of tail of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.222S	Contusion of tail of pancreas, sequela
S36.229A	Contusion of unspecified part of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.229D	Contusion of unspecified part of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.229S	Contusion of unspecified part of pancreas, sequela
S36.230A	Laceration of head of pancreas, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S36.230D	Laceration of head of pancreas, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S36.230S	Laceration of head of pancreas, unspecified degree, sequela
S36.231A	Laceration of body of pancreas, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S36.231D	Laceration of body of pancreas, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S36.231S	Laceration of body of pancreas, unspecified degree, sequela
S36.232A	Laceration of tail of pancreas, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S36.232D	Laceration of tail of pancreas, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S36.232S	Laceration of tail of pancreas, unspecified degree, sequela
S36.239A	Laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S36.239D	Laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S36.239S	Laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, unspecified degree, sequela
S36.240A	Minor laceration of head of pancreas, initial encounter

S36.240D	Minor laceration of head of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.240S	Minor laceration of head of pancreas, sequela
S36.241A	Minor laceration of body of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.241D	Minor laceration of body of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.241S	Minor laceration of body of pancreas, sequela
S36.242A	Minor laceration of tail of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.242D	Minor laceration of tail of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.242S	Minor laceration of tail of pancreas, sequela
S36.249A	Minor laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.249D	Minor laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.249S	Minor laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, sequela
S36.250A	Moderate laceration of head of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.250D	Moderate laceration of head of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.250S	Moderate laceration of head of pancreas, sequela
S36.251A	Moderate laceration of body of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.251D	Moderate laceration of body of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.251S	Moderate laceration of body of pancreas, sequela
S36.252A	Moderate laceration of tail of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.252D	Moderate laceration of tail of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.252S	Moderate laceration of tail of pancreas, sequela
S36.259A	Moderate laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.259D	Moderate laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.259S	Moderate laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, sequela
S36.260A	Major laceration of head of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.260D	Major laceration of head of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.260S	Major laceration of head of pancreas, sequela
S36.261A	Major laceration of body of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.261D	Major laceration of body of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.261S	Major laceration of body of pancreas, sequela
S36.262A	Major laceration of tail of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.262D	Major laceration of tail of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.262S	Major laceration of tail of pancreas, sequela
S36.269A	Major laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.269D	Major laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.269S	Major laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, sequela
S36.290A	Other injury of head of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.290D	Other injury of head of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.290S	Other injury of head of pancreas, sequela
S36.291A	Other injury of body of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.291D	Other injury of body of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.291S	Other injury of body of pancreas, sequela
S36.292A	Other injury of tail of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.292D	Other injury of tail of pancreas, subsequent encounter

S36.292S	Other injury of tail of pancreas, sequela
S36.299A	Other injury of unspecified part of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.299D	Other injury of unspecified part of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.299S	Other injury of unspecified part of pancreas, sequela
S36.30xA	Unspecified injury of stomach, initial encounter
S36.30xD	Unspecified injury of stomach, subsequent encounter
S36.30xS	Unspecified injury of stomach, sequela
S36.32xA	Contusion of stomach, initial encounter
S36.32xD	Contusion of stomach, subsequent encounter
S36.32xS	Contusion of stomach, sequela
S36.33xA	Laceration of stomach, initial encounter
S36.33xD	Laceration of stomach, subsequent encounter
S36.33xS	Laceration of stomach, sequela
S36.39xA	Other injury of stomach, initial encounter
S36.39xD	Other injury of stomach, subsequent encounter
S36.39xS	Other injury of stomach, sequela
S36.400A	Unspecified injury of duodenum, initial encounter
S36.400D	Unspecified injury of duodenum, subsequent encounter
S36.400S	Unspecified injury of duodenum, sequela
S36.408A	Unspecified injury of other part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.408D	Unspecified injury of other part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.408S	Unspecified injury of other part of small intestine, sequela
S36.409A	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.409D	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.409S	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of small intestine, sequela
S36.410A	Primary blast injury of duodenum, initial encounter
S36.410D	Primary blast injury of duodenum, subsequent encounter
S36.410S	Primary blast injury of duodenum, sequela
S36.418A	Primary blast injury of other part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.418D	Primary blast injury of other part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.418S	Primary blast injury of other part of small intestine, sequela
S36.419A	Primary blast injury of unspecified part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.419D	Primary blast injury of unspecified part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.419S	Primary blast injury of unspecified part of small intestine, sequela
S36.420A	Contusion of duodenum, initial encounter
S36.420D	Contusion of duodenum, subsequent encounter
S36.420S	Contusion of duodenum, sequela
S36.428A	Contusion of other part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.428D	Contusion of other part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.428S	Contusion of other part of small intestine, sequela
S36.429A	Contusion of unspecified part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.429D	Contusion of unspecified part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.429S	Contusion of unspecified part of small intestine, sequela

S36.430A	Laceration of duodenum, initial encounter
S36.430D	Laceration of duodenum, subsequent encounter
S36.430S	Laceration of duodenum, sequela
S36.438A	Laceration of other part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.438D	Laceration of other part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.438S	Laceration of other part of small intestine, sequela
S36.439A	Laceration of unspecified part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.439D	Laceration of unspecified part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.439S	Laceration of unspecified part of small intestine, sequela
S36.490A	Other injury of duodenum, initial encounter
S36.490D	Other injury of duodenum, subsequent encounter
S36.490S	Other injury of duodenum, sequela
S36.498A	Other injury of other part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.498D	Other injury of other part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.498S	Other injury of other part of small intestine, sequela
S36.499A	Other injury of unspecified part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.499D	Other injury of unspecified part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.499S	Other injury of unspecified part of small intestine, sequela
S36.500A	Unspecified injury of ascending [right] colon, initial encounter
S36.500D	Unspecified injury of ascending [right] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.500S	Unspecified injury of ascending [right] colon, sequela
S36.501A	Unspecified injury of transverse colon, initial encounter
S36.501D	Unspecified injury of transverse colon, subsequent encounter
S36.501S	Unspecified injury of transverse colon, sequela
S36.502A	Unspecified injury of descending [left] colon, initial encounter
S36.502D	Unspecified injury of descending [left] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.502S	Unspecified injury of descending [left] colon, sequela
S36.503A	Unspecified injury of sigmoid colon, initial encounter
S36.503D	Unspecified injury of sigmoid colon, subsequent encounter
S36.503S	Unspecified injury of sigmoid colon, sequela
S36.508A	Unspecified injury of other part of colon, initial encounter
S36.508D	Unspecified injury of other part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.508S	Unspecified injury of other part of colon, sequela
S36.509A	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of colon, initial encounter
S36.509D	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.509S	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of colon, sequela
S36.510A	Primary blast injury of ascending [right] colon, initial encounter
S36.510D	Primary blast injury of ascending [right] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.510S	Primary blast injury of ascending [right] colon, sequela
S36.511A	Primary blast injury of transverse colon, initial encounter
S36.511D	Primary blast injury of transverse colon, subsequent encounter
S36.511S	Primary blast injury of transverse colon, sequela
S36.512A	Primary blast injury of descending [left] colon, initial encounter

S36.512D	Primary blast injury of descending [left] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.512S	Primary blast injury of descending [left] colon, sequela
S36.513A	Primary blast injury of sigmoid colon, initial encounter
S36.513D	Primary blast injury of sigmoid colon, subsequent encounter
S36.513S	Primary blast injury of sigmoid colon, sequela
S36.518A	Primary blast injury of other part of colon, initial encounter
S36.518D	Primary blast injury of other part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.518S	Primary blast injury of other part of colon, sequela
S36.519A	Primary blast injury of unspecified part of colon, initial encounter
S36.519D	Primary blast injury of unspecified part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.519S	Primary blast injury of unspecified part of colon, sequela
S36.520A	Contusion of ascending [right] colon, initial encounter
S36.520D	Contusion of ascending [right] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.520S	Contusion of ascending [right] colon, sequela
S36.521A	Contusion of transverse colon, initial encounter
S36.521D	Contusion of transverse colon, subsequent encounter
S36.521S	Contusion of transverse colon, sequela
S36.522A	Contusion of descending [left] colon, initial encounter
S36.522D	Contusion of descending [left] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.522S	Contusion of descending [left] colon, sequela
S36.523A	Contusion of sigmoid colon, initial encounter
S36.523D	Contusion of sigmoid colon, subsequent encounter
S36.523S	Contusion of sigmoid colon, sequela
S36.528A	Contusion of other part of colon, initial encounter
S36.528D	Contusion of other part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.528S	Contusion of other part of colon, sequela
S36.529A	Contusion of unspecified part of colon, initial encounter
S36.529D	Contusion of unspecified part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.529S	Contusion of unspecified part of colon, sequela
S36.530A	Laceration of ascending [right] colon, initial encounter
S36.530D	Laceration of ascending [right] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.530S	Laceration of ascending [right] colon, sequela
S36.531A	Laceration of transverse colon, initial encounter
S36.531D	Laceration of transverse colon, subsequent encounter
S36.531S	Laceration of transverse colon, sequela
S36.532A	Laceration of descending [left] colon, initial encounter
S36.532D	Laceration of descending [left] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.532S	Laceration of descending [left] colon, sequela
S36.533A	Laceration of sigmoid colon, initial encounter
S36.533D	Laceration of sigmoid colon, subsequent encounter
S36.533S	Laceration of sigmoid colon, sequela
S36.538A	Laceration of other part of colon, initial encounter
S36.538D	Laceration of other part of colon, subsequent encounter
-	

S36.538S	Laceration of other part of colon, sequela
S36.539A	Laceration of unspecified part of colon, initial encounter
S36.539D	Laceration of unspecified part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.539S	Laceration of unspecified part of colon, sequela
S36.590A	Other injury of ascending [right] colon, initial encounter
S36.590D	Other injury of ascending [right] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.590S	Other injury of ascending [right] colon, sequela
S36.591A	Other injury of transverse colon, initial encounter
S36.591D	Other injury of transverse colon, subsequent encounter
S36.591S	Other injury of transverse colon, sequela
S36.592A	Other injury of descending [left] colon, initial encounter
S36.592D	Other injury of descending [left] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.592S	Other injury of descending [left] colon, sequela
S36.593A	Other injury of sigmoid colon, initial encounter
S36.593D	Other injury of sigmoid colon, subsequent encounter
S36.593S	Other injury of sigmoid colon, sequela
S36.598A	Other injury of other part of colon, initial encounter
S36.598D	Other injury of other part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.598S	Other injury of other part of colon, sequela
S36.599A	Other injury of unspecified part of colon, initial encounter
S36.599D	Other injury of unspecified part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.599S	Other injury of unspecified part of colon, sequela
S36.60xA	Unspecified injury of rectum, initial encounter
S36.60xD	Unspecified injury of rectum, subsequent encounter
S36.60xS	Unspecified injury of rectum, sequela
S36.61xA	Primary blast injury of rectum, initial encounter
S36.61xD	Primary blast injury of rectum, subsequent encounter
S36.61xS	Primary blast injury of rectum, sequela
S36.62xA	Contusion of rectum, initial encounter
S36.62xD	Contusion of rectum, subsequent encounter
S36.62xS	Contusion of rectum, sequela
S36.63xA	Laceration of rectum, initial encounter
S36.63xD	Laceration of rectum, subsequent encounter
S36.63xS	Laceration of rectum, sequela
S36.69xA	Other injury of rectum, initial encounter
S36.69xD	Other injury of rectum, subsequent encounter
S36.69xS	Other injury of rectum, sequela
S36.81xA	Injury of peritoneum, initial encounter
S36.81xS	Injury of peritoneum, sequela
S36.892A	Contusion of other intra-abdominal organs, initial encounter
S36.892S	Contusion of other intra-abdominal organs, sequela
S36.893A	Laceration of other intra-abdominal organs, initial encounter
S36.893S	Laceration of other intra-abdominal organs, sequela
-	-

S36.898A	Other injury of other intra-abdominal organs, initial encounter
S36.898S	Other injury of other intra-abdominal organs, sequela
S36.899A	Unspecified injury of other intra-abdominal organs, initial encounter
S36.899S	Unspecified injury of other intra-abdominal organs, sequela
S36.90xA	Unspecified injury of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, initial encounter
S36.90xS	Unspecified injury of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, sequela
S36.92xA	Contusion of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, initial encounter
S36.92xS	Contusion of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, sequela
S36.93xA	Laceration of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, initial encounter
S36.93xS	Laceration of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, sequela
S36.99xA	Other injury of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, initial encounter
S36.99xS	Other injury of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, sequela
S37.001A	Unspecified injury of right kidney, initial encounter
S37.001D	Unspecified injury of right kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.001S	Unspecified injury of right kidney, sequela
S37.002A	Unspecified injury of left kidney, initial encounter
S37.002D	Unspecified injury of left kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.002S	Unspecified injury of left kidney, sequela
S37.009A	Unspecified injury of unspecified kidney, initial encounter
S37.009D	Unspecified injury of unspecified kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.009S	Unspecified injury of unspecified kidney, sequela
S37.011A	Minor contusion of right kidney, initial encounter
S37.011D	Minor contusion of right kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.011S	Minor contusion of right kidney, sequela
S37.012A	Minor contusion of left kidney, initial encounter
S37.012D	Minor contusion of left kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.012S	Minor contusion of left kidney, sequela
S37.019A	Minor contusion of unspecified kidney, initial encounter
S37.019D	Minor contusion of unspecified kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.019S	Minor contusion of unspecified kidney, sequela
S37.021A	Major contusion of right kidney, initial encounter
S37.021D	Major contusion of right kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.021S	Major contusion of right kidney, sequela
S37.022A	Major contusion of left kidney, initial encounter
S37.022D	Major contusion of left kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.022S	Major contusion of left kidney, sequela
S37.029A	Major contusion of unspecified kidney, initial encounter
S37.029D	Major contusion of unspecified kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.029S	Major contusion of unspecified kidney, sequela
S37.031A	Laceration of right kidney, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S37.031D	Laceration of right kidney, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S37.031S	Laceration of right kidney, unspecified degree, sequela
S37.032A	Laceration of left kidney, unspecified degree, initial encounter

S37.032D	Laceration of left kidney, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S37.032S	Laceration of left kidney, unspecified degree, sequela
S37.039A	Laceration of unspecified kidney, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S37.039D	Laceration of unspecified kidney, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S37.039S	Laceration of unspecified kidney, unspecified degree, sequela
S37.041A	Minor laceration of right kidney, initial encounter
S37.041D	Minor laceration of right kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.041S	Minor laceration of right kidney, sequela
S37.042A	Minor laceration of left kidney, initial encounter
S37.042D	Minor laceration of left kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.042S	Minor laceration of left kidney, sequela
S37.049A	Minor laceration of unspecified kidney, initial encounter
S37.049D	Minor laceration of unspecified kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.049S	Minor laceration of unspecified kidney, sequela
S37.051A	Moderate laceration of right kidney, initial encounter
S37.051D	Moderate laceration of right kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.051S	Moderate laceration of right kidney, sequela
S37.052A	Moderate laceration of left kidney, initial encounter
S37.052D	Moderate laceration of left kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.052S	Moderate laceration of left kidney, sequela
S37.059A	Moderate laceration of unspecified kidney, initial encounter
S37.059D	Moderate laceration of unspecified kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.059S	Moderate laceration of unspecified kidney, sequela
S37.061A	Major laceration of right kidney, initial encounter
S37.061D	Major laceration of right kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.061S	Major laceration of right kidney, sequela
S37.062A	Major laceration of left kidney, initial encounter
S37.062D	Major laceration of left kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.062S	Major laceration of left kidney, sequela
S37.069A	Major laceration of unspecified kidney, initial encounter
S37.069D	Major laceration of unspecified kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.069S	Major laceration of unspecified kidney, sequela
S37.091A	Other injury of right kidney, initial encounter
S37.091D	Other injury of right kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.091S	Other injury of right kidney, sequela
S37.092A	Other injury of left kidney, initial encounter
S37.092D	Other injury of left kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.092S	Other injury of left kidney, sequela
S37.099A	Other injury of unspecified kidney, initial encounter
S37.099D	Other injury of unspecified kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.099S	Other injury of unspecified kidney, sequela
S37.10xA	Unspecified injury of ureter, initial encounter
S37.10xD	Unspecified injury of ureter, subsequent encounter

S37.10xS	Unspecified injury of ureter, sequela
S37.12xA	Contusion of ureter, initial encounter
S37.12xD	Contusion of ureter, subsequent encounter
S37.12xS	Contusion of ureter, sequela
S37.13xA	Laceration of ureter, initial encounter
S37.13xD	Laceration of ureter, subsequent encounter
S37.13xS	Laceration of ureter, sequela
S37.19xA	Other injury of ureter, initial encounter
S37.19xD	Other injury of ureter, subsequent encounter
S37.19xS	Other injury of ureter, sequela
S37.20xA	Unspecified injury of bladder, initial encounter
S37.20xD	Unspecified injury of bladder, subsequent encounter
S37.20xS	Unspecified injury of bladder, sequela
S37.22xA	Contusion of bladder, initial encounter
S37.22xD	Contusion of bladder, subsequent encounter
S37.22xS	Contusion of bladder, sequela
S37.23xA	Laceration of bladder, initial encounter
S37.23xD	Laceration of bladder, subsequent encounter
S37.23xS	Laceration of bladder, sequela
S37.29xA	Other injury of bladder, initial encounter
S37.29xD	Other injury of bladder, subsequent encounter
S37.29xS	Other injury of bladder, sequela
S37.30xA	Unspecified injury of urethra, initial encounter
S37.30xD	Unspecified injury of urethra, subsequent encounter
S37.30xS	Unspecified injury of urethra, sequela
S37.32xA	Contusion of urethra, initial encounter
S37.32xD	Contusion of urethra, subsequent encounter
S37.32xS	Contusion of urethra, sequela
S37.33xA	Laceration of urethra, initial encounter
S37.33xD	Laceration of urethra, subsequent encounter
S37.33xS	Laceration of urethra, sequela
S37.39xA	Other injury of urethra, initial encounter
S37.39xD	Other injury of urethra, subsequent encounter
S37.39xS	Other injury of urethra, sequela
S37.401A	Unspecified injury of ovary, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.401D	Unspecified injury of ovary, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.401S	Unspecified injury of ovary, unilateral, sequela
S37.402A	Unspecified injury of ovary, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.402D	Unspecified injury of ovary, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.402S	Unspecified injury of ovary, bilateral, sequela
S37.409A	Unspecified injury of ovary, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.409D	Unspecified injury of ovary, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.409S	Unspecified injury of ovary, unspecified, sequela

S37.421A	Contusion of ovary, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.421D	Contusion of ovary, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.421S	Contusion of ovary, unilateral, sequela
S37.422A	Contusion of ovary, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.422D	Contusion of ovary, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.422S	Contusion of ovary, bilateral, sequela
S37.429A	Contusion of ovary, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.429D	Contusion of ovary, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.429S	Contusion of ovary, unspecified, sequela
S37.431A	Laceration of ovary, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.431D	Laceration of ovary, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.431S	Laceration of ovary, unilateral, sequela
S37.432A	Laceration of ovary, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.432D	Laceration of ovary, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.432S	Laceration of ovary, bilateral, sequela
S37.439A	Laceration of ovary, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.439D	Laceration of ovary, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.439S	Laceration of ovary, unspecified, sequela
S37.491A	Other injury of ovary, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.491D	Other injury of ovary, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.491S	Other injury of ovary, unilateral, sequela
S37.492A	Other injury of ovary, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.492D	Other injury of ovary, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.492S	Other injury of ovary, bilateral, sequela
S37.499A	Other injury of ovary, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.499D	Other injury of ovary, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.499S	Other injury of ovary, unspecified, sequela
S37.501A	Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.501D	Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.501S	Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela
S37.502A	Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.502D	Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.502S	Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela
S37.509A	Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.509D	Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.509S	Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela
S37.511A	Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.511D	Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.511S	Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela
S37.512A	Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.512D	Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.512S	Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela
S37.519A	Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter

S37.519D	Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.519S	Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela
S37.521A	Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.521D	Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.521S	Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela
S37.522A	Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.522D	Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.522S	Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela
S37.529A	Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.529D	Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.529S	Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela
S37.531A	Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.531D	Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.531S	Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela
S37.532A	Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.532D	Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.532S	Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela
S37.539A	Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.539D	Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.539S	Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela
S37.591A	Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.591D	Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.591S	Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela
S37.592A	Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.592D	Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.592S	Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela
S37.599A	Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.599D	Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.599S	Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela
S37.60xA	Unspecified injury of uterus, initial encounter
S37.60xD	Unspecified injury of uterus, subsequent encounter
S37.60xS	Unspecified injury of uterus, sequela
S37.62xA	Contusion of uterus, initial encounter
S37.62xD	Contusion of uterus, subsequent encounter
S37.62xS	Contusion of uterus, sequela
S37.63xA	Laceration of uterus, initial encounter
S37.63xD	Laceration of uterus, subsequent encounter
S37.63xS	Laceration of uterus, sequela
S37.69xA	Other injury of uterus, initial encounter
S37.69xD	Other injury of uterus, subsequent encounter
S37.69xS	Other injury of uterus, sequela
S37.812A	Contusion of adrenal gland, initial encounter
S37.812D	Contusion of adrenal gland, subsequent encounter

S37.812S	Contusion of adrenal gland, sequela
S37.813A	Laceration of adrenal gland, initial encounter
S37.813D	Laceration of adrenal gland, subsequent encounter
S37.813S	Laceration of adrenal gland, sequela
S37.818A	Other injury of adrenal gland, initial encounter
S37.818D	Other injury of adrenal gland, subsequent encounter
S37.818S	Other injury of adrenal gland, sequela
S37.819A	Unspecified injury of adrenal gland, initial encounter
S37.819D	Unspecified injury of adrenal gland, subsequent encounter
S37.819S	Unspecified injury of adrenal gland, sequela
S37.822A	Contusion of prostate, initial encounter
S37.822D	Contusion of prostate, subsequent encounter
S37.822S	Contusion of prostate, sequela
S37.823A	Laceration of prostate, initial encounter
S37.823D	Laceration of prostate, subsequent encounter
S37.823S	Laceration of prostate, sequela
S37.828A	Other injury of prostate, initial encounter
S37.828D	Other injury of prostate, subsequent encounter
S37.828S	Other injury of prostate, sequela
S37.829A	Unspecified injury of prostate, initial encounter
S37.829D	Unspecified injury of prostate, subsequent encounter
S37.829S	Unspecified injury of prostate, sequela
S37.892A	Contusion of other urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.892D	Contusion of other urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.892S	Contusion of other urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
S37.893A	Laceration of other urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.893D	Laceration of other urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.893S	Laceration of other urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
S37.898A	Other injury of other urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.898D	Other injury of other urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.898S	Other injury of other urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
S37.899A	Unspecified injury of other urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.899D	Unspecified injury of other urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.899S	Unspecified injury of other urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
S37.90xA	Unspecified injury of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.90xD	Unspecified injury of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.90xS	Unspecified injury of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
S37.92xA	Contusion of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.92xD	Contusion of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.92xS	Contusion of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
S37.93xA	Laceration of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.93xD	Laceration of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.93xS	Laceration of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, sequela

S37.99xA	Other injury of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.99xD	Other injury of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.99xS	Other injury of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
S38.211A	Complete traumatic amputation of female external genital organs, initial encounter
S38.211D	Complete traumatic amputation of female external genital organs, subsequent encounter
S38.211S	Complete traumatic amputation of female external genital organs, sequela
S38.212A	Partial traumatic amputation of female external genital organs, initial encounter
S38.212D	Partial traumatic amputation of female external genital organs, subsequent encounter
S38.212S	Partial traumatic amputation of female external genital organs, sequela
S38.221A	Complete traumatic amputation of penis, initial encounter
S38.221D	Complete traumatic amputation of penis, subsequent encounter
S38.221S	Complete traumatic amputation of penis, sequela
S38.222A	Partial traumatic amputation of penis, initial encounter
S38.222D	Partial traumatic amputation of penis, subsequent encounter
S38.222S	Partial traumatic amputation of penis, sequela
S38.231A	Complete traumatic amputation of scrotum and testis, initial encounter
S38.231D	Complete traumatic amputation of scrotum and testis, subsequent encounter
S38.231S	Complete traumatic amputation of scrotum and testis, sequela
S38.232A	Partial traumatic amputation of scrotum and testis, initial encounter
S38.232D	Partial traumatic amputation of scrotum and testis, subsequent encounter
S38.232S	Partial traumatic amputation of scrotum and testis, sequela
S39.001A	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of abdomen, initial encounter
S39.001D	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of abdomen, subsequent encounter
S39.001S	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of abdomen, sequela
S39.002A	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of lower back, initial encounter
S39.002D	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of lower back, subsequent encounter
S39.002S	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of lower back, sequela
S39.003A	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of pelvis, initial encounter
S39.003D	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of pelvis, subsequent encounter
S39.003S	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of pelvis, sequela
S39.012A	Strain of muscle, fascia and tendon of lower back, initial encounter
S39.012D	Strain of muscle, fascia and tendon of lower back, subsequent encounter
S39.012S	Strain of muscle, fascia and tendon of lower back, sequela
S39.013A	Strain of muscle, fascia and tendon of pelvis, initial encounter
S39.013D	Strain of muscle, fascia and tendon of pelvis, subsequent encounter
S39.013S	Strain of muscle, fascia and tendon of pelvis, sequela
S39.091A	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of abdomen, initial encounter
S39.091D	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of abdomen, subsequent encounter
S39.091S	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of abdomen, sequela
S39.092A	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of lower back, initial encounter
S39.092D	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of lower back, subsequent encounter
S39.092S	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of lower back, sequela
S39.093A	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of pelvis, initial encounter

S39.033D Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of pelvis, sequela S39.033S Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of pelvis, sequela S39.81xA Other specified injuries of abdomen, initial encounter S39.81xD Other specified injuries of abdomen, subsequent encounter S39.81xS Other specified injuries of lower back, initial encounter S39.82xA Other specified injuries of lower back, initial encounter S39.82xA Other specified injuries of lower back, subsequent encounter S39.82xS Other specified injuries of pelvis, initial encounter S39.83xA Other specified injuries of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.83xA Other specified injuries of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.83xA Other specified injuries of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.840X Practure of corpus cavernosum penis, initial encounter S39.840X Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, sequela S39.840A Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, sequela S39.840D Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, sequela S39.848A Other specified injuries of external genitals, initial encounter S39.848B Other specified injuries of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.848B Other specified injuries of external genitals, sequela S39.91xA Unspecified injury of abdomen, initial encounter S39.91xD Unspecified injury of abdomen, subsequent encounter S39.91xD Unspecified injury of abdomen, subsequent encounter S39.92xD Unspecified injury of lower back, initial encounter Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter S39.93xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.93xB Unspecified injury of pelvis, initial encounter S39.93xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.93xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, initial encounter S39.94xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, initial encounter S39.94xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, initial encounter S39.94xA Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter S39.94xA Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter S39.94xA Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter S39.94xA Foreign body in somal intestine, subsequent encount		
S39.81xA Other specified injuries of abdomen, initial encounter S39.81xD Other specified injuries of abdomen, subsequent encounter S39.82xA Other specified injuries of lower back, initial encounter S39.82xD Other specified injuries of lower back, initial encounter S39.82xD Other specified injuries of lower back, subsequent encounter S39.82xD Other specified injuries of lower back, subsequent encounter S39.83xD Other specified injuries of pelvis, initial encounter S39.83xD Other specified injuries of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.83xD Other specified injuries of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.83xD Other specified injuries of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.840A Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, initial encounter S39.840D Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, subsequent encounter S39.848D Other specified injuries of external genitals, initial encounter S39.848A Other specified injuries of external genitals, initial encounter S39.848S Other specified injuries of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.91xD Unspecified injury of abdomen, initial encounter S39.91xD Unspecified injury of abdomen, subsequent encounter S39.92xD Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter S39.92xD Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter S39.93xA Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter S39.93xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, initial encounter S39.93xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.93xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.93xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter S39.93xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.93xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.93xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter S39.93xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.93xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.93xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.94xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.94xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, u	S39.093D	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of pelvis, subsequent encounter
S39.81xD Other specified injuries of abdomen, subsequent encounter S39.81xS Other specified injuries of lower back, initial encounter S39.82xA Other specified injuries of lower back, subsequent encounter S39.82xS Other specified injuries of lower back, subsequent encounter S39.82xS Other specified injuries of pelvis, initial encounter S39.83xA Other specified injuries of pelvis, initial encounter S39.83xD Other specified injuries of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.83xD Other specified injuries of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.83xD Other specified injuries of pelvis, sequela S39.840D Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, initial encounter S39.840D Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, subsequent encounter S39.848D Other specified injuries of external genitals, initial encounter S39.848D Other specified injuries of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.91xD Unspecified injury of abdomen, initial encounter S39.91xD Unspecified injury of abdomen, subsequent encounter S39.91xD Unspecified injury of abdomen, sequela S39.92xD Unspecified injury of lower back, initial encounter S39.92xD Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter S39.93xA Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter S39.93xD Unspecified injury of pelvis, initial encounter S39.93xD Unspecified injury of pelvis, initial encounter S39.93xD Unspecified injury of pelvis, initial encounter S39.93xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.93xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.93xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.93xA Foreign body in stomach, sequela S39.93xA Foreign body in stomach, sequela S39.94xA Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter S39.93xA Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter S39.93xA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounte	S39.093S	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of pelvis, sequela
S39.81xS Other specified injuries of lower back, initial encounter  S39.82xD Other specified injuries of lower back, subsequent encounter  S39.82xD Other specified injuries of lower back, subsequent encounter  S39.83xA Other specified injuries of pelvis, initial encounter  S39.83xA Other specified injuries of pelvis, subsequent encounter  S39.83xB Other specified injuries of pelvis, subsequent encounter  S39.83xB Other specified injuries of pelvis, sequela  Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, initial encounter  Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, subsequent encounter  S39.840D Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, subsequent encounter  S39.848A Other specified injuries of external genitals, initial encounter  S39.848B Other specified injuries of external genitals, subsequent encounter  S39.848C Other specified injuries of external genitals, subsequent encounter  S39.91xA Unspecified injury of abdomen, initial encounter  S39.91xB Unspecified injury of abdomen, sequela  S39.91xB Unspecified injury of abdomen, sequela  S39.92xB Unspecified injury of lower back, initial encounter  S39.92xB Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter  S39.93xB Unspecified injury of lower back, sequela  S39.93xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, initial encounter  S39.93xB Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter  S39.93xB Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter  S39.93xB Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter  S39.94xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter  Fracture of external genitals, subsequent encounter  S39.94xA Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter  Fracture of external genitals, sequela  Frac	S39.81xA	Other specified injuries of abdomen, initial encounter
S39.82xA Other specified injuries of lower back, initial encounter  S39.82xD Other specified injuries of lower back, subsequent encounter  S39.82xS Other specified injuries of lower back, subsequent encounter  S39.83xA Other specified injuries of pelvis, initial encounter  S39.83xA Other specified injuries of pelvis, subsequent encounter  S39.83xS Other specified injuries of pelvis, subsequent encounter  S39.840A Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, initial encounter  Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, subsequent encounter  S39.840D Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, sequela  S39.848D Other specified injuries of external genitals, initial encounter  S39.848A Other specified injuries of external genitals, subsequent encounter  S39.91xA Unspecified injury of abdomen, initial encounter  S39.91xA Unspecified injury of abdomen, subsequent encounter  S39.91xS Unspecified injury of lower back, initial encounter  S39.92xA Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter  S39.92xD Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter  S39.93xD Unspecified injury of pelvis, initial encounter  S39.93xD Unspecified injury of pelvis, initial encounter  S39.93xD Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter  S39.93xD Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter  S39.94xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter  S39.94xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter  S39.94xS Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter  S39.94xS Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter  S39.94xS Unspecified injury of pelvis, sequela  S39.94xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, sequela  S39.94xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, sequela  S39.94xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter  S39.94xS Unspecified i	S39.81xD	Other specified injuries of abdomen, subsequent encounter
S39.82xD Other specified injuries of lower back, subsequent encounter S39.82xS Other specified injuries of pelvis, initial encounter Other specified injuries of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.83xA Other specified injuries of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.83xS Other specified injuries of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.840A Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, initial encounter Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, subsequent encounter S39.840B Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, subsequent encounter Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, sequela S39.848A Other specified injuries of external genitals, initial encounter S39.848B Other specified injuries of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.91xA Unspecified injury of abdomen, initial encounter S39.91xA Unspecified injury of abdomen, subsequent encounter S39.91xS Unspecified injury of abdomen, subsequent encounter S39.92xA Unspecified injury of lower back, initial encounter S39.92xD Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter S39.93xB Unspecified injury of lower back, sequela S39.93xD Unspecified injury of pelvis, initial encounter S39.93xD Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.93xD Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.94xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter S39.94xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.94xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.94xS Unspecified injury of external geni	S39.81xS	Other specified injuries of abdomen, sequela
S39.82xS Other specified injuries of lower back, sequela S39.83xA Other specified injuries of pelvis, initial encounter S39.83xD Other specified injuries of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.84xA Practure of corpus cavernosum penis, initial encounter S39.840D Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, initial encounter S39.840D Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, subsequent encounter S39.840D Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, subsequent encounter S39.848A Other specified injuries of external genitals, initial encounter S39.848B Other specified injuries of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.948B Other specified injury of abdomen, initial encounter S39.91xA Unspecified injury of abdomen, subsequent encounter S39.91xD Unspecified injury of abdomen, sequela Unspecified injury of lower back, initial encounter S39.92xA Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter S39.92xD Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter S39.93xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, initial encounter Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter U	S39.82xA	Other specified injuries of lower back, initial encounter
S39.83xA Other specified injuries of pelvis, initial encounter S39.83xD Other specified injuries of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.840A Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, initial encounter Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, subsequent encounter Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, subsequent encounter Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, subsequent encounter Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, sequela Conter specified injuries of external genitals, initial encounter Conter specified injuries of external genitals, subsequent encounter Conter specified injuries of external genitals, subsequent encounter Conter specified injury of abdomen, initial encounter Conter specified injury of abdomen, subsequent encounter Conter specified injury of abdomen, subsequent encounter Conter specified injury of lower back, initial encounter Conter specified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter Conter specified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter Conter specified injury of pelvis, initial encounter Conter specified injury of pelvis, initial encounter Conter specified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter Conter specified injury of pelvis, sequela Conter specified injury of external genitals, initial encounter Conter specified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter Conter specified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter Conter specified injury of external genitals, sequela Conter specified injury of external genitals, initial encount	S39.82xD	Other specified injuries of lower back, subsequent encounter
S39.83xD Other specified injuries of pelvis, subsequent encounter  S39.840A Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, initial encounter  S39.840D Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, subsequent encounter  S39.840C Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, subsequent encounter  S39.848A Other specified injuries of external genitals, initial encounter  S39.848A Other specified injuries of external genitals, subsequent encounter  S39.848D Other specified injuries of external genitals, subsequent encounter  S39.91xA Unspecified injury of abdomen, initial encounter  S39.91xD Unspecified injury of abdomen, sequela  S39.91xD Unspecified injury of abdomen, sequela  S39.91xD Unspecified injury of lower back, initial encounter  S39.92xA Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter  S39.92xD Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter  S39.92xD Unspecified injury of pelvis, initial encounter  S39.93xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, initial encounter  S39.93xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter  S39.93xB Unspecified injury of pelvis, sequela  S39.94xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter  S39.94xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter  S39.94xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter  S39.94xA Foreign body in stomach, initial encounter  T18.2xxB Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter  T18.2xxB Foreign body in stomach, sequela  T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter  T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, sequela  T18.4xxA Foreign body in small intestine, sequela  T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, initial encounter  T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, initial encounter  T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter  T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter  T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter  T18.5xxA Foreign body in olon, subsequent encounter  T18.5xxA Foreign body in olon, subsequent encounter	S39.82xS	Other specified injuries of lower back, sequela
S39.83xS Other specified injuries of pelvis, sequela S39.840A Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, initial encounter S39.840S Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, subsequent encounter S39.840S Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, sequela S39.848A Other specified injuries of external genitals, initial encounter S39.848B Other specified injuries of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.848S Other specified injury of abdomen, initial encounter S39.91xA Unspecified injury of abdomen, initial encounter S39.91xD Unspecified injury of abdomen, subsequent encounter S39.91xD Unspecified injury of lower back, initial encounter S39.92xA Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter S39.92xD Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter S39.92xD Unspecified injury of lower back, sequela S39.93xD Unspecified injury of pelvis, initial encounter S39.93xD Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.93xD Unspecified injury of pelvis, sequela S39.94xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter S39.94xD Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.94xD Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.94xD Foreign body in stomach, initial encounter T18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter T18.2xxB Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter T18.3xxA Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, sequela T18.4xxA Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter T18.3xxC Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter T18.3xxC Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter T18.5xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter	S39.83xA	Other specified injuries of pelvis, initial encounter
S39.840A Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, initial encounter S39.840D Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, subsequent encounter S39.840A Other specified injuries of external genitals, initial encounter S39.848A Other specified injuries of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.848A Other specified injuries of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.848A Other specified injury of abdomen, initial encounter S39.91xA Unspecified injury of abdomen, initial encounter S39.91xD Unspecified injury of abdomen, subsequent encounter S39.91xD Unspecified injury of abdomen, sequela S39.92xA Unspecified injury of lower back, initial encounter S39.92xD Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter S39.92xD Unspecified injury of lower back, sequela S39.93xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, initial encounter S39.93xD Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.93xD Unspecified injury of pelvis, sequela S39.94xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter S39.94xD Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.94xD Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter T18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, initial encounter T18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter T18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter T18.3xxA Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter T18.3xxA Foreign body in solon, initial encounter T18.4xxA Foreign body in solon, initial encounter T18.4xxA Foreign body in olon, sequela T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter	S39.83xD	Other specified injuries of pelvis, subsequent encounter
S39.840D Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, subsequent encounter S39.840S Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, sequela S39.848A Other specified injuries of external genitals, initial encounter S39.848D Other specified injuries of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.848S Other specified injuries of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.91xA Unspecified injury of abdomen, initial encounter S39.91xD Unspecified injury of abdomen, subsequent encounter S39.91xS Unspecified injury of lower back, initial encounter S39.92xA Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter S39.92xD Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter S39.92xD Unspecified injury of lower back, sequela S39.93xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, initial encounter S39.93xD Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.93xD Unspecified injury of pelvis, sequela S39.94xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter S39.94xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.94xB Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter T18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter T18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter T18.3xxA Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter T18.4xxA Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter T18.4xxA Foreign body in solon, initial encounter T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, sequela T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter T18.5xxS Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter	S39.83xS	Other specified injuries of pelvis, sequela
S39.840S Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, sequela S39.848A Other specified injuries of external genitals, initial encounter S39.848D Other specified injuries of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.848S Other specified injury of external genitals, sequela S39.91xA Unspecified injury of abdomen, initial encounter S39.91xD Unspecified injury of abdomen, subsequent encounter S39.91xD Unspecified injury of lower back, initial encounter S39.92xA Unspecified injury of lower back, initial encounter S39.92xD Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter S39.92xS Unspecified injury of lower back, sequela S39.93xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, initial encounter S39.93xD Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.93xD Unspecified injury of pelvis, sequela S39.94xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, sequela S39.94xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter S39.94xD Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.94xB Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.94xB Foreign body in stomach, initial encounter T18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter T18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter T18.3xxD Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter T18.4xxA Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter T18.5xxA Foreign body in colon, sequela T18.5xxA Foreign body in colon, sequela T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter T18.5xxS Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter	S39.840A	Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, initial encounter
S39.848A Other specified injuries of external genitals, initial encounter S39.848D Other specified injuries of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.848S Other specified injury of abdomen, initial encounter S39.91xA Unspecified injury of abdomen, subsequent encounter S39.91xD Unspecified injury of abdomen, sequela S39.92xA Unspecified injury of lower back, initial encounter S39.92xD Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter S39.92xD Unspecified injury of lower back, sequela S39.92xS Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.93xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, initial encounter S39.93xD Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.93xD Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.93xS Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter S39.94xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.94xD Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.94xS Unspecified injury of external genitals, sequela T18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, initial encounter T18.2xxx Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter T18.2xxx Foreign body in stomach, sequela T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter T18.3xxS Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter T18.5xxA Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter T18.5xxX Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter	S39.840D	Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, subsequent encounter
S39.848D Other specified injuries of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.848S Other specified injury of external genitals, sequela S39.91xA Unspecified injury of abdomen, initial encounter S39.91xD Unspecified injury of abdomen, subsequent encounter S39.91xS Unspecified injury of lower back, initial encounter S39.92xA Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter S39.92xD Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter S39.92xS Unspecified injury of lower back, sequela Unspecified injury of pelvis, initial encounter Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter Unspecified injury of pelvis, sequela Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter Unspecified injury of external genitals, sequela Unspecified injury of external genitals, sequela Unspecified injury of external genitals, sequela T18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, initial encounter T18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter T18.2xxS Foreign body in stomach, sequela T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter T18.3xxS Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter T18.4xxA Foreign body in small intestine, sequela T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter T18.5xxA Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter T18.5xxX Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter	S39.840S	Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, sequela
S39.848S Other specified injuries of external genitals, sequela S39.91xA Unspecified injury of abdomen, initial encounter S39.91xB Unspecified injury of abdomen, subsequent encounter S39.91xS Unspecified injury of lower back, initial encounter S39.92xA Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter S39.92xS Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter S39.92xS Unspecified injury of pelvis, initial encounter S39.93xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, initial encounter S39.93xD Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.93xS Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.94xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter S39.94xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.94xS Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.94xS Unspecified injury of external genitals, sequela T18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, initial encounter T18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter T18.3xxA Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter T18.3xxS Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter T18.4xxA Foreign body in small intestine, sequela T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter T18.4xxS Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter T18.5xxX Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter T18.5xxX Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter	S39.848A	Other specified injuries of external genitals, initial encounter
S39.91xA Unspecified injury of abdomen, initial encounter S39.91xS Unspecified injury of abdomen, subsequent encounter S39.91xS Unspecified injury of lower back, initial encounter S39.92xA Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter S39.92xD Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter S39.92xS Unspecified injury of lower back, sequela S39.93xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, initial encounter S39.93xD Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.93xD Unspecified injury of pelvis, sequela S39.94xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter S39.94xD Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.94xD Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.94xD Unspecified injury of external genitals, sequela T18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, initial encounter T18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter T18.2xxD Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter T18.3xxS Foreign body in small intestine, sequela T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, initial encounter T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter T18.4xxX Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter T18.5xxX Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter	S39.848D	Other specified injuries of external genitals, subsequent encounter
S39.91xD Unspecified injury of abdomen, subsequent encounter S39.91xS Unspecified injury of lower back, initial encounter S39.92xA Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter S39.92xS Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter S39.93xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, initial encounter S39.93xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.93xD Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.93xS Unspecified injury of pelvis, sequela S39.94xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter S39.94xD Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.94xS Unspecified injury of external genitals, sequela T18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, initial encounter T18.2xxD Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter T18.2xxS Foreign body in stomach, sequela T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter T18.3xxS Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter T18.4xxX Foreign body in small intestine, sequela T18.4xxX Foreign body in colon, initial encounter T18.4xxX Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter T18.4xxX Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter T18.5xxX Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter T18.5xxX Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter T18.5xxX Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter	S39.848S	Other specified injuries of external genitals, sequela
S39.91xS Unspecified injury of lower back, initial encounter  S39.92xA Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter  S39.92xS Unspecified injury of lower back, sequela  S39.93xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, initial encounter  S39.93xD Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter  S39.93xS Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter  S39.93xS Unspecified injury of pelvis, sequela  S39.94xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter  S39.94xD Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter  S39.94xS Unspecified injury of external genitals, sequela  T18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, initial encounter  T18.2xxD Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter  T18.2xxS Foreign body in stomach, sequela  T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter  T18.3xxD Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter  T18.4xxA Foreign body in small intestine, sequela  T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, initial encounter  T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter  T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter  T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter  T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter  T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter	S39.91xA	Unspecified injury of abdomen, initial encounter
S39.92xA Unspecified injury of lower back, initial encounter S39.92xD Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter S39.92xS Unspecified injury of lower back, sequela S39.93xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, initial encounter S39.93xD Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.93xS Unspecified injury of pelvis, sequela S39.94xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter S39.94xD Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.94xS Unspecified injury of external genitals, sequela T18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, initial encounter T18.2xxD Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter T18.2xxS Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter T18.3xxS Foreign body in small intestine, sequela T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, initial encounter T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter T18.5xxA Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter T18.5xxX Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter T18.5xxX Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter	S39.91xD	Unspecified injury of abdomen, subsequent encounter
S39.92xD Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter S39.92xS Unspecified injury of lower back, sequela S39.93xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, initial encounter S39.93xD Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.93xS Unspecified injury of pelvis, sequela S39.94xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter S39.94xD Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.94xS Unspecified injury of external genitals, sequela T18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, initial encounter T18.2xxD Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter T18.2xxS Foreign body in stomach, sequela T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter T18.3xxD Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter T18.4xxA Foreign body in small intestine, sequela T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, initial encounter T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter T18.5xxA Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter T18.5xxS Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter	S39.91xS	Unspecified injury of abdomen, sequela
S39.92xS Unspecified injury of lower back, sequela S39.93xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, initial encounter S39.93xD Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.93xS Unspecified injury of pelvis, sequela S39.94xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter S39.94xD Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.94xS Unspecified injury of external genitals, sequela T18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, initial encounter T18.2xxD Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter T18.2xxS Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter T18.3xxD Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, initial encounter T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter T18.4xxB Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter T18.5xxX Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter T18.5xxX Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter T18.5xxX Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter	S39.92xA	Unspecified injury of lower back, initial encounter
S39.93xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, initial encounter S39.93xS Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.94xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter S39.94xD Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.94xS Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.94xS Unspecified injury of external genitals, sequela T18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, initial encounter T18.2xxD Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter T18.2xxS Foreign body in stomach, sequela T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter T18.3xxD Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter T18.3xxS Foreign body in small intestine, sequela T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, initial encounter T18.4xxD Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter T18.5xxS Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter	S39.92xD	Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter
S39.93xD Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.93xS Unspecified injury of pelvis, sequela S39.94xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter S39.94xD Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.94xS Unspecified injury of external genitals, sequela T18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, initial encounter T18.2xxD Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter T18.2xxS Foreign body in stomach, sequela T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter T18.3xxD Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter T18.3xxS Foreign body in small intestine, sequela T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, initial encounter T18.4xxD Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter T18.4xxD Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter T18.5xxS Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter T18.5xxX Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter	S39.92xS	Unspecified injury of lower back, sequela
S39.93xS Unspecified injury of pelvis, sequela S39.94xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter S39.94xD Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.94xS Unspecified injury of external genitals, sequela T18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, initial encounter T18.2xxD Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter T18.2xxS Foreign body in stomach, sequela T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter T18.3xxD Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter T18.3xxS Foreign body in small intestine, sequela T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, initial encounter T18.4xxD Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter T18.5xxA Foreign body in colon, sequela T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter T18.5xxD Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter T18.5xxS Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter	S39.93xA	Unspecified injury of pelvis, initial encounter
S39.94xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter S39.94xD Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.94xS Unspecified injury of external genitals, sequela T18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, initial encounter T18.2xxD Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter T18.2xxS Foreign body in stomach, sequela T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter T18.3xxD Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter T18.3xxS Foreign body in small intestine, sequela T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, initial encounter T18.4xxD Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter T18.5xxA Foreign body in colon, sequela T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter T18.5xxD Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter T18.5xxS Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter	S39.93xD	Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter
S39.94xD Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter  S39.94xS Unspecified injury of external genitals, sequela  T18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, initial encounter  T18.2xxD Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter  T18.2xxS Foreign body in stomach, sequela  T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter  T18.3xxD Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter  T18.3xxS Foreign body in small intestine, sequela  T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, initial encounter  T18.4xxD Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter  T18.4xxS Foreign body in colon, sequela  T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter  T18.5xxD Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter  T18.5xxS Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter  T18.5xxX Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter	S39.93xS	Unspecified injury of pelvis, sequela
S39.94xS Unspecified injury of external genitals, sequela  T18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, initial encounter  T18.2xxD Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter  T18.2xxS Foreign body in stomach, sequela  T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter  T18.3xxD Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter  T18.3xxS Foreign body in small intestine, sequela  T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, initial encounter  T18.4xxD Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter  T18.4xxS Foreign body in colon, sequela  T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter  T18.5xxD Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter  T18.5xxS Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter	S39.94xA	Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter
T18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, initial encounter  T18.2xxD Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter  T18.2xxS Foreign body in stomach, sequela  T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter  T18.3xxD Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter  T18.3xxS Foreign body in small intestine, sequela  T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, initial encounter  T18.4xxD Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter  T18.4xxS Foreign body in colon, sequela  T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter  T18.5xxD Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter  T18.5xxS Foreign body in anus and rectum, sequela  T18.5xxX Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter	S39.94xD	Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter
T18.2xxD Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter  T18.2xxS Foreign body in stomach, sequela  T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter  T18.3xxD Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter  T18.3xxS Foreign body in small intestine, sequela  T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, initial encounter  T18.4xxD Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter  T18.4xxS Foreign body in colon, sequela  T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter  T18.5xxD Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter  T18.5xxS Foreign body in anus and rectum, sequela  T18.5xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter	S39.94xS	Unspecified injury of external genitals, sequela
T18.2xxS Foreign body in stomach, sequela  T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter  T18.3xxD Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter  T18.3xxS Foreign body in small intestine, sequela  T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, initial encounter  T18.4xxD Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter  T18.4xxS Foreign body in colon, sequela  T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter  T18.5xxD Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter  T18.5xxS Foreign body in anus and rectum, sequela  T18.5xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter	T18.2xxA	Foreign body in stomach, initial encounter
T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter  T18.3xxD Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter  T18.3xxS Foreign body in small intestine, sequela  T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, initial encounter  T18.4xxD Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter  T18.4xxS Foreign body in colon, sequela  T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter  T18.5xxD Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter  T18.5xxS Foreign body in anus and rectum, sequela  T18.5xxXA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter	T18.2xxD	Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter
T18.3xxD Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter  T18.3xxS Foreign body in small intestine, sequela  T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, initial encounter  T18.4xxD Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter  T18.4xxS Foreign body in colon, sequela  T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter  T18.5xxD Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter  T18.5xxS Foreign body in anus and rectum, sequela  T18.8xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter	T18.2xxS	Foreign body in stomach, sequela
T18.3xxS Foreign body in small intestine, sequela  T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, initial encounter  T18.4xxD Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter  T18.4xxS Foreign body in colon, sequela  T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter  T18.5xxD Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter  T18.5xxS Foreign body in anus and rectum, sequela  T18.8xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter	T18.3xxA	Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter
T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, initial encounter  T18.4xxD Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter  T18.4xxS Foreign body in colon, sequela  T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter  T18.5xxD Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter  T18.5xxS Foreign body in anus and rectum, sequela  T18.8xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter	T18.3xxD	Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter
T18.4xxD Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter  T18.4xxS Foreign body in colon, sequela  T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter  T18.5xxD Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter  T18.5xxS Foreign body in anus and rectum, sequela  T18.8xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter	T18.3xxS	Foreign body in small intestine, sequela
T18.4xxS Foreign body in colon, sequela  T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter  T18.5xxD Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter  T18.5xxS Foreign body in anus and rectum, sequela  T18.8xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter	T18.4xxA	Foreign body in colon, initial encounter
T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter  T18.5xxD Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter  T18.5xxS Foreign body in anus and rectum, sequela  T18.8xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter	T18.4xxD	Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter
T18.5xxD Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter  T18.5xxS Foreign body in anus and rectum, sequela  T18.8xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter	T18.4xxS	Foreign body in colon, sequela
T18.5xxS Foreign body in anus and rectum, sequela  T18.8xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter		
T18.8xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter	T18.5xxD	Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter
	T18.5xxS	Foreign body in anus and rectum, sequela
T18.8xxD Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, subsequent encounter	T18.8xxA	
	T18.8xxD	Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, subsequent encounter

T18.8xxS	Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, sequela
T18.9xxA	Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, initial encounter
T18.9xxD	Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter
T18.9xxS	Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, sequela
T19.0xxA	Foreign body in urethra, initial encounter
T19.0xxD	Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter
T19.0xxS	Foreign body in urethra, sequela
T19.1xxA	Foreign body in bladder, initial encounter
T19.1xxD	Foreign body in bladder, subsequent encounter
T19.1xxS	Foreign body in bladder, sequela
T19.2xxA	Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter
T19.2xxD	Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter
T19.2xxS	Foreign body in vulva and vagina, sequela
T19.3xxA	Foreign body in uterus, initial encounter
T19.3xxD	Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter
T19.3xxS	Foreign body in uterus, sequela
T19.4xxA	Foreign body in penis, initial encounter
T19.4xxD	Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter
T19.4xxS	Foreign body in penis, sequela
T19.8xxA	Foreign body in other parts of genitourinary tract, initial encounter
T19.8xxD	Foreign body in other parts of genitourinary tract, subsequent encounter
T19.8xxS	Foreign body in other parts of genitourinary tract, sequela
T19.9xxA	Foreign body in genitourinary tract, part unspecified, initial encounter
T19.9xxD	Foreign body in genitourinary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter
T19.9xxS	Foreign body in genitourinary tract, part unspecified, sequela
T74.11xA	Adult physical abuse, confirmed, initial encounter
T74.11xD	Adult physical abuse, confirmed, subsequent encounter
T74.11xS	Adult physical abuse, confirmed, sequela
T76.11xA	Adult physical abuse, suspected, initial encounter
T76.11xD	Adult physical abuse, suspected, subsequent encounter
T76.11xS	Adult physical abuse, suspected, sequela
T79.4xxA	Traumatic shock, initial encounter
T79.4xxD	Traumatic shock, subsequent encounter
T79.4xxS	Traumatic shock, sequela
T79.5xxA	Traumatic anuria, initial encounter
T79.5xxD	Traumatic anuria, subsequent encounter
T79.5xxS	Traumatic anuria, sequela
T81.40XA	Infection following a procedure, unspecified, initial encounter
T81.40XD	Infection following a procedure, unspecified, subsequent encounter
T81.40XS	Infection following a procedure, unspecified, sequela
T81.41XA	Infection following a procedure, superficial incisional surgical site, initial encounter
T81.41XD	Infection following a procedure, superficial incisional surgical site, subsequent encounter
T81.41XS	Infection following a procedure, superficial incisional surgical site, sequela
<u> </u>	

T81.42XA	Infection following a procedure, deep incisional surgical site, initial encounter
T81.42XD	Infection following a procedure, deep incisional surgical site, subsequent encounter
T81.42XS	Infection following a procedure, deep incisional surgical site, sequela
T81.43XA	Infection following a procedure, organ and space surgical site, initial encounter
T81.43XD	Infection following a procedure, organ and space surgical site, subsequent encounter
T81.43XS	Infection following a procedure, organ and space surgical site, sequela
T81.44XA	Sepsis following a procedure, initial encounter
T81.44XD	Sepsis following a procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.44XS	Sepsis following a procedure, sequela
T81.49XA	Infection following a procedure, other surgical site, initial encounter
T81.49XD	Infection following a procedure, other surgical site, subsequent encounter
T81.49XS	Infection following a procedure, other surgical site, sequela
T81.500A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, initial encounter
T81.500D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, subsequent encounter
T81.500S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, sequela
T81.501A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, initial encounter
T81.501D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, subsequent encounter
T81.501S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, sequela
T81.502A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, initial encounter
T81.502D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, subsequent encounter
T81.502S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, sequela
T81.503A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, initial encounter
T81.503D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, subsequent encounter
T81.503S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, sequela
T81.504A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, initial encounter
T81.504D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, subsequent encounter
T81.504S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, sequela
T81.505A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, initial encounter
T81.505D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.505S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, sequela
T81.506A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, initial encounter

	,
T81.506D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.506S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, sequela
T81.507A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, initial encounter
T81.507D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, subsequent encounter
T81.507S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, sequela
T81.508A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, initial encounter
T81.508D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.508S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, sequela
T81.509A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, initial encounter
T81.509D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.509S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, sequela
T81.510A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, initial encounter
T81.510D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, subsequent encounter
T81.510S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, sequela
T81.511A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, initial encounter
T81.511D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, subsequent encounter
T81.511S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, sequela
T81.512A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, initial encounter
T81.512D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, subsequent encounter
T81.512S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, sequela
T81.513A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, initial encounter
T81.513D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, subsequent encounter
T81.513S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, sequela
T81.514A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, initial encounter
T81.514D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, subsequent encounter
T81.514S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, sequela
T81.515A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, initial encounter

T81.515D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.515S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, sequela
T81.516A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, initial encounter
T81.516D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.516S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, sequela
T81.517A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, initial encounter
T81.517D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, subsequent encounter
T81.517S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, sequela
T81.518A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, initial encounter
T81.518D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.518S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, sequela
T81.519A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, initial encounter
T81.519D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.519S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, sequela
T81.520A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, initial encounter
T81.520D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, subsequent encounter
T81.520S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, sequela
T81.521A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, initial encounter
T81.521D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, subsequent encounter
T81.521S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, sequela
T81.522A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, initial encounter
T81.522D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, subsequent encounter
T81.522S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, sequela
T81.523A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, initial encounter
T81.523D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, subsequent encounter
T81.523S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, sequela
T81.524A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, initial encounter
T81.524D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, subsequent encounter
-	

T81.524S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, sequela
T81.525A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, initial encounter
T81.525D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.525S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, sequela
T81.526A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, initial encounter
T81.526D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.526S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, sequela
T81.527A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, initial encounter
T81.527D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, subsequent encounter
T81.527S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, sequela
T81.528A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, initial encounter
T81.528D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.528S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, sequela
T81.529A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, initial encounter
T81.529D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.529S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, sequela
T81.530A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, initial encounter
T81.530D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, subsequent encounter
T81.530S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, sequela
T81.531A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, initial encounter
T81.531D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, subsequent encounter
T81.531S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, sequela
T81.532A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, initial encounter
T81.532D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, subsequent encounter
T81.532S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, sequela
T81.533A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, initial encounter
T81.533D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, subsequent encounter

T81.533S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, sequela
T81.534A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, initial encounter
T81.534D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, subsequent encounter
T81.534S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, sequela
T81.535A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, initial encounter
T81.535D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.535S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, sequela
T81.536A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, initial encounter
T81.536D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.536S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, sequela
T81.537A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, initial encounter
T81.537D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, subsequent encounter
T81.537S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, sequela
T81.538A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, initial encounter
T81.538D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.538S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, sequela
T81.539A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, initial encounter
T81.539D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.539S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, sequela
T81.590A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, initial encounter
T81.590D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, subsequent encounter
T81.590S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, sequela
T81.591A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, initial encounter
T81.591D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, subsequent encounter
T81.591S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, sequela
T81.592A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, initial encounter
T81.592D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, subsequent encounter

T81.592S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis,
T81.593A	Sequela  Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, initial encounter
T81.593D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, subsequent encounter
T81.593S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, sequela
T81.594A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, initial encounter
T81.594D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, subsequent encounter
T81.594S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, sequela
T81.595A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, initial encounter
T81.595D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.595S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, sequela
T81.596A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, initial encounter
T81.596D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.596S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, sequela
T81.597A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, initial encounter
T81.597D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, subsequent encounter
T81.597S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, sequela
T81.598A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, initial encounter
T81.598D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.598S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, sequela
T81.599A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, initial encounter
T81.599D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.599S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, sequela
T81.9xxA	Unspecified complication of procedure, initial encounter
T81.9xxD	Unspecified complication of procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.9xxS	Unspecified complication of procedure, sequela
T82.310A	Breakdown (mechanical) of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter
T82.310D	Breakdown (mechanical) of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter
T82.310S	Breakdown (mechanical) of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela
T82.311A	Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.311D	Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter

T82.311S	Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.312A	Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.312D	Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.312S	Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.318A	Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, initial encounter
T82.318D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter
T82.318S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, sequela
T82.319A	Breakdown (mechanical) of unspecified vascular grafts, initial encounter
T82.319D	Breakdown (mechanical) of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter
T82.319S	Breakdown (mechanical) of unspecified vascular grafts, sequela
T82.320A	Displacement of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter
T82.320D	Displacement of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter
T82.320S	Displacement of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela
T82.321A	Displacement of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.321D	Displacement of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.321S	Displacement of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.322A	Displacement of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.322D	Displacement of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.322S	Displacement of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.328A	Displacement of other vascular grafts, initial encounter
T82.328D	Displacement of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter
T82.328S	Displacement of other vascular grafts, sequela
T82.329A	Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, initial encounter
T82.329D	Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter
T82.329S	Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, sequela
T82.330A	Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter
T82.330D	Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter
T82.330S	Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela
T82.331A	Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.331D	Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.331S	Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.332A	Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.332D	Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.332S	Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.338A	Leakage of other vascular grafts, initial encounter
T82.338D	Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter
T82.338S	Leakage of other vascular grafts, sequela
T82.339A	Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, initial encounter
T82.339D	Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter
T82.339S	Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, sequela
T82.390A	Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter
T82.390D	Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter

T82.390S	Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela
T82.391A	Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.391D	Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.391S	Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.392A	Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.392D	Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.392S	Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.398A	Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, initial encounter
T82.398D	Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter
T82.398S	Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, sequela
T82.399A	Other mechanical complication of unspecified vascular grafts, initial encounter
T82.399D	Other mechanical complication of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter
T82.399S	Other mechanical complication of unspecified vascular grafts, sequela
T82.41xA	Breakdown (mechanical) of vascular dialysis catheter, initial encounter
T82.41xD	Breakdown (mechanical) of vascular dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.41xS	Breakdown (mechanical) of vascular dialysis catheter, sequela
T82.42xA	Displacement of vascular dialysis catheter, initial encounter
T82.42xD	Displacement of vascular dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.42xS	Displacement of vascular dialysis catheter, sequela
T82.43xA	Leakage of vascular dialysis catheter, initial encounter
T82.43xD	Leakage of vascular dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.43xS	Leakage of vascular dialysis catheter, sequela
T82.49xA	Other complication of vascular dialysis catheter, initial encounter
T82.49xD	Other complication of vascular dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.49xS	Other complication of vascular dialysis catheter, sequela
T82.510A	Breakdown (mechanical) of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, initial encounter
T82.510D	Breakdown (mechanical) of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, subsequent encounter
T82.510S	Breakdown (mechanical) of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, sequela
T82.511A	Breakdown (mechanical) of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, initial encounter
T82.511D	Breakdown (mechanical) of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, subsequent encounter
T82.511S	Breakdown (mechanical) of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, sequela
T82.513A	Breakdown (mechanical) of balloon (counterpulsation) device, initial encounter
T82.513D	Breakdown (mechanical) of balloon (counterpulsation) device, subsequent encounter
T82.513S	Breakdown (mechanical) of balloon (counterpulsation) device, sequela
T82.514A	Breakdown (mechanical) of infusion catheter, initial encounter
T82.514D	Breakdown (mechanical) of infusion catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.514S	Breakdown (mechanical) of infusion catheter, sequela
T82.515A	Breakdown (mechanical) of umbrella device, initial encounter
T82.515D	Breakdown (mechanical) of umbrella device, subsequent encounter
T82.515S	Breakdown (mechanical) of umbrella device, sequela
T82.518A	Breakdown (mechanical) of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, initial encounter
T82.518D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, subsequent encounter

T82.518S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, sequela
T82.520A	Displacement of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, initial encounter
T82.520D	Displacement of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, subsequent encounter
T82.520S	Displacement of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, sequela
T82.521A	Displacement of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, initial encounter
T82.521D	Displacement of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, subsequent encounter
T82.521S	Displacement of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, sequela
T82.523A	Displacement of balloon (counterpulsation) device, initial encounter
T82.523D	Displacement of balloon (counterpulsation) device, subsequent encounter
T82.523S	Displacement of balloon (counterpulsation) device, sequela
T82.524A	Displacement of infusion catheter, initial encounter
T82.524D	Displacement of infusion catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.524S	Displacement of infusion catheter, sequela
T82.525A	Displacement of umbrella device, initial encounter
T82.525D	Displacement of umbrella device, subsequent encounter
T82.525S	Displacement of umbrella device, sequela
T82.528A	Displacement of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, initial encounter
T82.528D	Displacement of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, subsequent encounter
T82.528S	Displacement of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, sequela
T82.529A	Displacement of unspecified cardiac and vascular devices and implants, initial encounter
T82.529D	Displacement of unspecified cardiac and vascular devices and implants, subsequent encounter
T82.529S	Displacement of unspecified cardiac and vascular devices and implants, sequela
T82.530A	Leakage of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, initial encounter
T82.530D	Leakage of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, subsequent encounter
T82.530S	Leakage of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, sequela
T82.531A	Leakage of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, initial encounter
T82.531D	Leakage of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, subsequent encounter
T82.531S	Leakage of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, sequela
T82.533A	Leakage of balloon (counterpulsation) device, initial encounter
T82.533D	Leakage of balloon (counterpulsation) device, subsequent encounter
T82.533S	Leakage of balloon (counterpulsation) device, sequela
T82.534A	Leakage of infusion catheter, initial encounter
T82.534D	Leakage of infusion catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.534S	Leakage of infusion catheter, sequela
T82.535A	Leakage of umbrella device, initial encounter
T82.535D	Leakage of umbrella device, subsequent encounter
T82.535S	Leakage of umbrella device, sequela
T82.538A	Leakage of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, initial encounter
T82.538D	Leakage of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, subsequent encounter
T82.538S	Leakage of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, sequela
T82.590A	Other mechanical complication of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, initial encounter
T82.590D	Other mechanical complication of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, subsequent encounter

T82.590S	Other mechanical complication of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, sequela
T82.591A	Other mechanical complication of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, initial encounter
T82.591D	Other mechanical complication of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, subsequent encounter
T82.591S	Other mechanical complication of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, sequela
T82.593A	Other mechanical complication of balloon (counterpulsation) device, initial encounter
T82.593D	Other mechanical complication of balloon (counterpulsation) device, subsequent encounter
T82.593S	Other mechanical complication of balloon (counterpulsation) device, sequela
T82.594A	Other mechanical complication of infusion catheter, initial encounter
T82.594D	Other mechanical complication of infusion catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.594S	Other mechanical complication of infusion catheter, sequela
T82.595A	Other mechanical complication of umbrella device, initial encounter
T82.595D	Other mechanical complication of umbrella device, subsequent encounter
T82.595S	Other mechanical complication of umbrella device, sequela
T82.598A	Other mechanical complication of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, initial encounter
T82.598D	Other mechanical complication of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, subsequent encounter
T82.598S	Other mechanical complication of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, sequela
T83.010A	Breakdown (mechanical) of cystostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.010D	Breakdown (mechanical) of cystostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.010S	Breakdown (mechanical) of cystostomy catheter, sequela
T83.012A	Breakdown (mechanical) of nephrostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.012D	Breakdown (mechanical) of nephrostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.012S	Breakdown (mechanical) of nephrostomy catheter, sequela
T83.018A	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary catheter, initial encounter
T83.018D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.018S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary catheter, sequela
T83.020A	Displacement of cystostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.020D	Displacement of cystostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.020S	Displacement of cystostomy catheter, sequela
T83.022A	Displacement of nephrostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.022D	Displacement of nephrostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.022S	Displacement of nephrostomy catheter, sequela
T83.028A	Displacement of other urinary catheter, initial encounter
T83.028D	Displacement of other urinary catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.028S	Displacement of other urinary catheter, sequela
T83.030A	Leakage of cystostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.030D	Leakage of cystostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.030S	Leakage of cystostomy catheter, sequela
T83.032A	Leakage of nephrostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.032D	Leakage of nephrostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.032S	Leakage of nephrostomy catheter, sequela

T83.038A	Leakage of other urinary catheter, initial encounter
T83.038D	Leakage of other urinary catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.038S	Leakage of other urinary catheter, sequela
T83.090A	Other mechanical complication of cystostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.090D	Other mechanical complication of cystostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.090S	Other mechanical complication of cystostomy catheter, sequela
T83.092A	Other mechanical complication of nephrostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.092D	Other mechanical complication of nephrostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.092S	Other mechanical complication of nephrostomy catheter, sequela
T83.098A	Other mechanical complication of other urinary catheter, initial encounter
T83.098D	Other mechanical complication of other urinary catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.098S	Other mechanical complication of other urinary catheter, sequela
T83.110A	Breakdown (mechanical) of urinary electronic stimulator device, initial encounter
T83.110D	Breakdown (mechanical) of urinary electronic stimulator device, subsequent encounter
T83.110S	Breakdown (mechanical) of urinary electronic stimulator device, sequela
T83.111A	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted urinary sphincter, initial encounter
T83.111D	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted urinary sphincter, subsequent encounter
T83.111S	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted urinary sphincter, sequela
T83.112A	Breakdown (mechanical) of indwelling ureteral stent, initial encounter
T83.112D	Breakdown (mechanical) of indwelling ureteral stent, subsequent encounter
T83.112S	Breakdown (mechanical) of indwelling ureteral stent, sequela
T83.113A	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary stents, initial encounter
T83.113D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary stents, subsequent encounter
T83.113S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary stents, sequela
T83.118A	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary devices and implants, initial encounter
T83.118D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary devices and implants, subsequent encounter
T83.118S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary devices and implants, sequela
T83.120A	Displacement of urinary electronic stimulator device, initial encounter
T83.120D	Displacement of urinary electronic stimulator device, subsequent encounter
T83.120S	Displacement of urinary electronic stimulator device, sequela
T83.121A	Displacement of urinary sphincter implant, initial encounter
T83.121D	Displacement of urinary sphincter implant, subsequent encounter
T83.121S	Displacement of urinary sphincter implant, sequela
T83.122A	Displacement of indwelling ureteral stent, initial encounter
T83.122D	Displacement of indwelling ureteral stent, subsequent encounter
T83.122S	Displacement of indwelling ureteral stent, sequela
T83.123A	Displacement of other urinary stents, initial encounter
T83.123D	Displacement of other urinary stents, subsequent encounter
T83.123S	Displacement of other urinary stents, sequela
T83.128A	Displacement of other urinary devices and implants, initial encounter
T83.128D	Displacement of other urinary devices and implants, subsequent encounter
T83.128S	Displacement of other urinary devices and implants, sequela
T83.190A	Other mechanical complication of urinary electronic stimulator device, initial encounter

encounter  183.191A Other mechanical complication of urinary electronic stimulator device, sequela  183.191A Other mechanical complication of implanted urinary sphincter, initial encounter  183.191D Other mechanical complication of implanted urinary sphincter, subsequent encounter  183.191A Other mechanical complication of implanted urinary sphincter, sequela  183.192A Other mechanical complication of indwelling ureteral stent, initial encounter  183.192D Other mechanical complication of indwelling ureteral stent, subsequent encounter  183.192D Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, sequela  183.193A Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, subsequent encounter  183.193D Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, sequela  183.193B Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, sequela  183.193B Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, initial encounter  183.193B Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, subsequent encounter  183.193B Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, subsequent encounter  183.193B Displacement of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter  183.21xA Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter  183.21xB Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, sequela  183.22xA Displacement of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter  183.22xB Displacement of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter  183.23xB Leakage of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter  183.23xB Leakage of graft of urinary organ, sequela  183.24xA Erosion of graft of urinary organ, sequela  183.24xA Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter  183.24xB Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter  183.25xB Exposure of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter  183.25xB Exposure of graft of urinary organ, sequela  183.25xB Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter  183.25xB Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter	T83.190D	Other mechanical complication of urinary electronic stimulator device, subsequent
T83.191A Other mechanical complication of implanted urinary sphincter, initial encounter T83.191D Other mechanical complication of implanted urinary sphincter, subsequent encounter T83.191S Other mechanical complication of implanted urinary sphincter, sequela T83.192A Other mechanical complication of indwelling ureteral stent, initial encounter Other mechanical complication of indwelling ureteral stent, subsequent encounter T83.192S Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, subsequent encounter T83.193A Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, subsequent encounter T83.193D Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, subsequent encounter T83.193D Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, initial encounter Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, initial encounter Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, subsequent encounter Determinate Process of the P	T92 100S	
T83.191D Other mechanical complication of implanted urinary sphincter, subsequent encounter T83.191S Other mechanical complication of implanted urinary sphincter, sequela T83.192A Other mechanical complication of indwelling ureteral stent, initial encounter T83.192D Other mechanical complication of indwelling ureteral stent, subsequent encounter T83.193D Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, sequela Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, sequela Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, subsequent encounter T83.193D Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, sequela Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, sequela Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, initial encounter R83.198D Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, subsequent encounter e		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
T83.191S Other mechanical complication of implanted urinary sphincter, sequela T83.192A Other mechanical complication of indwelling ureteral stent, initial encounter T83.192D Other mechanical complication of indwelling ureteral stent, subsequent encounter T83.192D Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, subsequent encounter T83.193A Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, sequela T83.193D Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, subsequent encounter T83.193S Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, sequela T83.198A Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, initial encounter T83.198D Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, subsequent encounter T83.198D Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, sequela T83.198D Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, sequela T83.198D Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, sequela T83.21xD Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.21xD Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.22xA Displacement of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.22xD Displacement of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.23xA Leakage of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.23xA Leakage of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.23xB Leakage of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.23xB Erosion of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.23xC Erosion of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.24xB Erosion of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.25xA Exposure of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.25xA Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.25xA Exposure of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.25xA Exposure of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.25xA Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.25xA Exposure of graft of urinary organ, se		
T83.192A Other mechanical complication of indwelling ureteral stent, initial encounter T83.192D Other mechanical complication of indwelling ureteral stent, subsequent encounter T83.192S Other mechanical complication of indwelling ureteral stent, sequela Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, initial encounter T83.193D Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, subsequent encounter T83.193D Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, sequela Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, initial encounter Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, subsequent encounter Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, subsequent encounter B83.198D Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, subsequent encounter R83.21xA Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter B83.21xB Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter B83.21xS Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, sequela Displacement of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter B83.22xA Displacement of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter B83.23xA Leakage of graft of urinary organ, sequela B83.23xA Leakage of graft of urinary organ, sequela B83.23xA Leakage of graft of urinary organ, sequela B83.23xA Erosion of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter B83.23xB Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter B83.23xB Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter B83.24xA Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter B83.24xB Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter B83.25xA Exposure of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter B83.25xA Exposure of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter B83.25xA Exposure of graft of urinary organ, sequela B83.25xA Exposure of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter B83.25xA Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, sequela B83.25xA Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contr		
T83.192D Other mechanical complication of indwelling ureteral stent, subsequent encounter T83.193A Other mechanical complication of indwelling ureteral stent, sequela T83.193A Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, initial encounter T83.193D Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, subsequent encounter T83.193D Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, sequela Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, initial encounter T83.198D Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, subsequent encounter encounter encounter T83.198D Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, subsequent encounter Encounte		
T83.192S Other mechanical complication of indwelling ureteral stent, sequela T83.193A Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, initial encounter T83.193S Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, subsequent encounter T83.193S Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, sequela T83.198A Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, initial encounter T83.198D Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, subsequent encounter T83.198D Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, subsequent encounter T83.198D Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, subsequent encounter T83.21xA Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.21xB Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.22xA Displacement of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.22xD Displacement of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.22xD Displacement of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.23xA Leakage of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.23xA Leakage of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.23xB Leakage of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.24xA Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.24xA Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.24xB Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.25xA Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.25xD Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.25xD Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent T83.25xD Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.29xA Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.31xA Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.31xA Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.32xD Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83		, and the second
T83.193A Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, initial encounter T83.193D Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, subsequent encounter T83.198A Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, sequela T83.198A Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, sequela T83.198D Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, initial encounter T83.198S Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, subsequent encounter T83.198S Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, subsequent encounter T83.21xD Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.21xD Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.22xA Displacement of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.22xA Displacement of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.22xB Displacement of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.22xB Displacement of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.23xB Leakage of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.23xD Leakage of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.24xA Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.24xD Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.24xD Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.25xA Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.25xA Exposure of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.25xB Exposure of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.31xB Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contrace		, and the second
T83.193D Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, subsequent encounter T83.193S Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, sequela T83.198D Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, initial encounter T83.198D Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, subsequent encounter T83.198S Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, subsequent encounter T83.198S Other mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.21xA Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.21xB Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.21xB Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.22xD Displacement of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.22xD Displacement of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.22xD Displacement of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.23xA Leakage of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.23xA Leakage of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.23xA Leakage of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.24xA Erosion of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.24xA Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.24xB Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.25xA Exposure of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.25xA Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.25xA Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.25xA Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.29xD Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.31xA Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.31xB Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela T83.32xD Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.32xD Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.33xD Other mechanical compli		, , ,
T83.193S Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, sequela T83.198A Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, initial encounter T83.198D Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, subsequent encounter T83.198S Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, sequela T83.21xA Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.21xB Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.22xB Displacement of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.22xD Displacement of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.22xD Displacement of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.22xD Displacement of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.23xA Leakage of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.23xA Leakage of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.23xB Leakage of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.24xA Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.24xA Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.25xA Exposure of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.25xA Exposure of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.25xB Exposure of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.25xB Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.25xB Exposure of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.25xB Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.25xB Exposure of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.25xB Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.29xB Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.31xA Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.31xB Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.32xB Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.33xB Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.33xB Displacement of int		·
T83.198A Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, initial encounter T83.198D Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, subsequent encounter T83.198S Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, sequela T83.21xA Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.21xD Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.21xB Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.22xA Displacement of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.22xD Displacement of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.22xD Displacement of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.22xS Displacement of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.23xD Leakage of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.23xD Leakage of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.24XA Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.24XB Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.24XB Erosion of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.25XA Exposure of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.25XD Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.25XB Exposure of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.25XB Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.29xD Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.31xA Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.31xB Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela T83.32xD Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.32xD Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.33xD Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.33xD Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.39xD Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter		·
T83.198D Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, subsequent encounter  T83.198S Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, sequela  T83.21xA Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter  T83.21xB Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter  T83.21xB Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter  T83.21xB Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, sequela  T83.22xA Displacement of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter  T83.22xD Displacement of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter  T83.22xD Displacement of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter  T83.22xD Displacement of graft of urinary organ, sequela  T83.23xD Leakage of graft of urinary organ, sequela  T83.23xD Leakage of graft of urinary organ, sequela  T83.24XA Erosion of graft of urinary organ, sequela  T83.24XB Erosion of graft of urinary organ, sequela  T83.24XB Erosion of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter  T83.25XA Exposure of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter  T83.25XB Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter  T83.25XB Exposure of graft of urinary organ, sequela  T83.25XB Exposure of graft of urinary organ, sequela  T83.29XD Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter  T83.29XD Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter  T83.31xA Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter  T83.31xA Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela  T83.31xD Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter  T83.32xD Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter  T83.33xD Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter  T83.33xD Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter  T83.33xD Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent en		·
encounter  T83.198S Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, sequela  T83.21xA Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter  T83.21xB Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter  T83.21xB Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, sequela  T83.22xA Displacement of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter  T83.22xD Displacement of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter  T83.22xS Displacement of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter  T83.23xA Leakage of graft of urinary organ, sequela  T83.23xD Leakage of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter  T83.23xS Leakage of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter  T83.24XA Erosion of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter  T83.24XA Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter  T83.24XB Erosion of graft of urinary organ, sequela  T83.25XA Exposure of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter  T83.25XD Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter  T83.25XD Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter  T83.25XD Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter  T83.29xA Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter  T83.29xB Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter  T83.31xA Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter  T83.31xB Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter  T83.32xA Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter  T83.32xD Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter  T83.39xD Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter  T83.39xD Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter		·
T83.21xA Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.21xD Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.21xS Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.22xA Displacement of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.22xD Displacement of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.22xD Displacement of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.23xA Leakage of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.23xA Leakage of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.23xD Leakage of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.24xA Erosion of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.24xA Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.24xD Erosion of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.25xD Exposure of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.25xD Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.25xD Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.25xD Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.29xA Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.29xD Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.32xD Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.31xD Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.32xD Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.32xD Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.39xD Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter	183.198D	
T83.21xD Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.21xS Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.22xA Displacement of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.22xD Displacement of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.22xS Displacement of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.23xA Leakage of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.23xD Leakage of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.23xS Leakage of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.24XA Erosion of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.24XB Erosion of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.24XB Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.24XB Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.25XA Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.25XA Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.25XB Exposure of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.25XB Exposure of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.29xA Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.29xD Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.31xA Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.31xB Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela T83.32xA Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela T83.32xD Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.32xB Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.33xD Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.33xA Other mechanical of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.32xD Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.33xA Other mechanical omplication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter	T83.198S	Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, sequela
T83.21xS Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, sequela  T83.22xA Displacement of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter  T83.22xD Displacement of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter  T83.22xS Displacement of graft of urinary organ, sequela  T83.23xA Leakage of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter  T83.23xD Leakage of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter  T83.23xS Leakage of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter  T83.24XA Erosion of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter  T83.24XD Erosion of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter  T83.24XD Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter  T83.25XA Exposure of graft of urinary organ, sequela  T83.25XA Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter  T83.25XB Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter  T83.25XB Exposure of graft of urinary organ, sequela  T83.29xA Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter  T83.29xB Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, sequela  T83.31xA Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter  T83.31xB Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter  T83.32xA Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela  T83.32xD Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter  T83.32xS Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter  T83.32xS Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter  T83.32xS Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter  T83.39xD Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter	T83.21xA	Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter
T83.22xA Displacement of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.22xD Displacement of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.22xS Displacement of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.23xA Leakage of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.23xD Leakage of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.23xS Leakage of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.24xA Erosion of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.24xD Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.24xS Erosion of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.25xA Exposure of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.25xA Exposure of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.25xD Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.25xB Exposure of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.29xA Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.29xD Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.29xS Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.31xA Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.31xD Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.32xA Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela T83.32xD Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.32xB Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.32xD Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela T83.32xA Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.32xD Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela T83.32xA Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter	T83.21xD	Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter
T83.22xD Displacement of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.22xS Displacement of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.23xA Leakage of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.23xD Leakage of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.23xS Leakage of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.24XA Erosion of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.24XD Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.24XD Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.25XA Exposure of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.25XD Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.25XD Exposure of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.29XA Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.29XD Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.29XS Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.31XA Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.31XD Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.32XA Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela T83.32XA Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.32XB Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.32XB Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.33XA Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.33XA Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.39XD Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter	T83.21xS	Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, sequela
T83.22xS Displacement of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.23xA Leakage of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.23xD Leakage of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.23xS Leakage of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.24XA Erosion of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.24XD Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.24XD Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.25XA Exposure of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.25XD Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.25XS Exposure of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.29XA Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.29XD Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.29XS Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.31XA Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.31XD Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.32XA Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela T83.32XA Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.32XB Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.33XA Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent T83.33XA Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.33XA Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.39XD Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter	T83.22xA	Displacement of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter
T83.23xA Leakage of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.23xD Leakage of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.23xS Leakage of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.24XA Erosion of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.24XD Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.24XS Erosion of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.25XA Exposure of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.25XD Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.25XS Exposure of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.29xA Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.29xD Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.29xS Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.31xA Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.31xD Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.32xA Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.32xD Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.32xS Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela T83.39xA Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.39xD Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter	T83.22xD	Displacement of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter
T83.23xD Leakage of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.23xS Leakage of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.24XA Erosion of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.24XD Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.24XS Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.25XA Exposure of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.25XD Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.25XS Exposure of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.29XA Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.29XD Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.29XS Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.31XA Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.31XD Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela T83.32XA Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.32XD Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.32XD Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela T83.33XA Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.33XA Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.39XD Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter	T83.22xS	Displacement of graft of urinary organ, sequela
T83.23xS Leakage of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.24XA Erosion of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.24XD Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.24XS Erosion of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.25XA Exposure of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.25XD Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.25XS Exposure of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.29xA Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.29xD Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.29xS Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.31xA Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.31xD Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.31xS Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela T83.32xA Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.32xD Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.32xS Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela T83.39xA Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.39xD Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter	T83.23xA	Leakage of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter
T83.24XA Erosion of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.24XD Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.24XS Erosion of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.25XA Exposure of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.25XD Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.25XS Exposure of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.29XA Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.29xD Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.29xS Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.31xA Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.31xD Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.31xS Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela T83.32xA Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.32xD Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.32xS Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela T83.39xA Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.39xD Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter	T83.23xD	Leakage of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter
T83.24XD Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter  T83.24XS Erosion of graft of urinary organ, sequela  T83.25XA Exposure of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter  T83.25XD Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter  T83.25XS Exposure of graft of urinary organ, sequela  T83.29XA Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter  T83.29xD Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter  T83.29xS Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, sequela  T83.31xA Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter  T83.31xD Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter  T83.31xS Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela  T83.32xA Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter  T83.32xD Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter  T83.32xS Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela  T83.39xA Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter  T83.39xD Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter  T83.39xD Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter  T83.39xD Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter	T83.23xS	Leakage of graft of urinary organ, sequela
T83.24XS Erosion of graft of urinary organ, sequela  T83.25XA Exposure of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter  T83.25XD Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter  T83.25XS Exposure of graft of urinary organ, sequela  T83.29xA Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter  T83.29xD Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter  T83.29xS Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, sequela  T83.31xA Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter  T83.31xD Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter  T83.32xA Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter  T83.32xD Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter  T83.32xS Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela  T83.39xA Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter  T83.39xD Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter  T83.39xD Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter  T83.39xD Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter	T83.24XA	Erosion of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter
T83.25XA Exposure of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter  T83.25XD Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter  T83.25XS Exposure of graft of urinary organ, sequela  T83.29xA Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter  T83.29xD Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter  T83.29xS Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, sequela  T83.31xA Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter  T83.31xD Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter  T83.31xS Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela  T83.32xA Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter  T83.32xD Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter  T83.32xS Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela  T83.39xA Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter  T83.39xD Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter  T83.39xD Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter	T83.24XD	Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter
T83.25XD Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter  T83.25XS Exposure of graft of urinary organ, sequela  T83.29xA Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter  T83.29xD Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter  T83.29xS Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, sequela  T83.31xA Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter  T83.31xD Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter  T83.31xS Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela  T83.32xA Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter  T83.32xD Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter  T83.32xS Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela  T83.39xA Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter  T83.39xD Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter  T83.39xD Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter	T83.24XS	Erosion of graft of urinary organ, sequela
T83.25XS Exposure of graft of urinary organ, sequela  T83.29xA Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter  T83.29xD Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter  T83.29xS Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, sequela  T83.31xA Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter  T83.31xD Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter  T83.31xS Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela  T83.32xA Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter  T83.32xD Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter  T83.32xS Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela  T83.39xA Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter  T83.39xD Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter	T83.25XA	Exposure of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter
T83.29xA Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter T83.29xD Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.29xS Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.31xA Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.31xD Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.31xS Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela T83.32xA Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.32xD Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.32xS Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela T83.39xA Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.39xD Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter	T83.25XD	Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter
T83.29xD Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter T83.29xS Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, sequela T83.31xA Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.31xD Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.31xS Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela T83.32xA Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.32xD Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.32xS Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela T83.39xA Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.39xD Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter	T83.25XS	Exposure of graft of urinary organ, sequela
T83.29xS Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, sequela  T83.31xA Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter  T83.31xD Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter  T83.31xS Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela  T83.32xA Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter  T83.32xD Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter  T83.32xS Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela  T83.39xA Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter  T83.39xD Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter	T83.29xA	Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter
T83.31xA Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.31xD Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.31xS Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela T83.32xA Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.32xD Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.32xS Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela T83.39xA Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.39xD Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter	T83.29xD	Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter
T83.31xD Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.31xS Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela T83.32xA Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.32xD Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.32xS Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela T83.39xA Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.39xD Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter	T83.29xS	Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, sequela
T83.31xS Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela  T83.32xA Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter  T83.32xD Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter  T83.32xS Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela  T83.39xA Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter  T83.39xD Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter	T83.31xA	Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter
T83.32xA Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.32xD Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.32xS Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela T83.39xA Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.39xD Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter	T83.31xD	Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter
T83.32xD Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter T83.32xS Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela T83.39xA Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter T83.39xD Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter	T83.31xS	Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela
T83.32xS Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela  T83.39xA Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter  T83.39xD Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter	T83.32xA	Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter
T83.39xA Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter  T83.39xD Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter	T83.32xD	Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter
T83.39xD Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter	T83.32xS	Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela
encounter	T83.39xA	Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter
	T83.39xD	·
	T83.39xS	

T83.410A	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter
T83.410D	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T83.410S	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted penile prosthesis, sequela
T83.411A	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter
T83.411D	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T83.411S	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela
T83.418A	Breakdown (mechanical) of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, initial encounter
T83.418D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter
T83.418S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, sequela
T83.420A	Displacement of implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter
T83.420D	Displacement of implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T83.420S	Displacement of implanted penile prosthesis, sequela
T83.421A	Displacement of implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter
T83.421D	Displacement of implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T83.421S	Displacement of implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela
T83.428A	Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, initial encounter
T83.428D	Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter
T83.428S	Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, sequela
T83.490A	Other mechanical complication of implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter
T83.490D	Other mechanical complication of implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T83.490S	Other mechanical complication of implanted penile prosthesis, sequela
T83.491A	Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter
T83.491D	Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T83.491S	Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela
T83.498A	Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, initial encounter
T83.498D	Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter
T83.498S	Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, sequela
T83.510A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to cystostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.510D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to cystostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.510S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to cystostomy catheter, sequela
T83.511A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling urethral catheter, initial encounter
T83.511D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling urethral catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.511S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling urethral catheter, sequela
T83.512A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to nephrostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.512D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to nephrostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.512S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to nephrostomy catheter, sequela
T83.518A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary catheter, initial encounter
T83.518D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary catheter, subsequent encounter

T83.518S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary catheter, sequela
T83.590A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device, initial encounter
T83.590D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device, subsequent encounter
T83.590S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device, sequela
T83.591A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, initial encounter
T83.591D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, subsequent encounter
T83.591S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, sequela
T83.592A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, initial encounter
T83.592D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, subsequent encounter
T83.592S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, sequela
T83.593A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, initial encounter
T83.593D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter
T83.593S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, sequela
T83.598A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, initial encounter
T83.598D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, subsequent encounter
T83.598S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, sequela
T83.61XA	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter
T83.61XD	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T83.61XS	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, sequela
T83.62XA	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter
T83.62XD	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T83.62XS	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela
T83.69XA	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, initial encounter
T83.69XD	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter
T83.69XS	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, sequela
T83.712A	Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter
T83.712D	Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent encounter
T83.712S	Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, sequela
T83.713A	Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter
T83.713D	Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent encounter
T83.713S	Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, sequela
T83.714A	Erosion of implanted ureteral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter
T83.714D	Erosion of implanted ureteral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent encounter

T83.714S	Erosion of implanted ureteral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, sequela
T83.718A	Erosion of other implanted mesh to organ or tissue, initial encounter
T83.718D	Erosion of other implanted mesh to organ or tissue, subsequent encounter
T83.718S	Erosion of other implanted mesh to organ or tissue, sequela
T83.719A	Erosion of other prosthetic materials to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter
T83.719D	Erosion of other prosthetic materials to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent encounter
T83.719S	Erosion of other prosthetic materials to surrounding organ or tissue, sequela
T83.722A	Exposure of implanted urethral mesh into urethra, initial encounter
T83.722D	Exposure of implanted urethral mesh into urethra, subsequent encounter
T83.722S	Exposure of implanted urethral mesh into urethra, sequela
T83.723A	Exposure of implanted urethral bulking agent into urethra, initial encounter
T83.723D	Exposure of implanted urethral bulking agent into urethra, subsequent encounter
T83.723S	Exposure of implanted urethral bulking agent into urethra, sequela
T83.724A	Exposure of implanted ureteral bulking agent into ureter, initial encounter
T83.724D	Exposure of implanted ureteral bulking agent into ureter, subsequent encounter
T83.724S	Exposure of implanted ureteral bulking agent into ureter, sequela
T83.728A	Exposure of other implanted mesh into organ or tissue, initial encounter
T83.728D	Exposure of other implanted mesh into organ or tissue, subsequent encounter
T83.728S	Exposure of other implanted mesh into organ or tissue, sequela
T83.729A	Exposure of other prosthetic materials into organ or tissue, initial encounter
T83.729D	Exposure of other prosthetic materials into organ or tissue, subsequent encounter
T83.729S	Exposure of other prosthetic materials into organ or tissue, sequela
T83.79XA	Other specified complications due to other prosthetic materials, initial encounter
T83.79XD	Other specified complications due to other prosthetic materials, subsequent encounter
T83.79XS	Other specified complications due to other prosthetic materials, sequela
T84.010A	Broken internal right hip prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.010D	Broken internal right hip prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.010S	Broken internal right hip prosthesis, sequela
T84.011A	Broken internal left hip prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.011D	Broken internal left hip prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.011S	Broken internal left hip prosthesis, sequela
T84.012A	Broken internal right knee prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.012D	Broken internal right knee prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.012S	Broken internal right knee prosthesis, sequela
T84.013A	Broken internal left knee prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.013D	Broken internal left knee prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.013S	Broken internal left knee prosthesis, sequela
T84.018A	Broken internal joint prosthesis, other site, initial encounter
T84.018D	Broken internal joint prosthesis, other site, subsequent encounter
T84.018S	Broken internal joint prosthesis, other site, sequela
l l	
T84.019A	Broken internal joint prosthesis, unspecified site, initial encounter

T84.019S	Broken internal joint prosthesis, unspecified site, sequela
T84.020A	Dislocation of internal right hip prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.020D	Dislocation of internal right hip prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.020S	Dislocation of internal right hip prosthesis, sequela
T84.021A	Dislocation of internal left hip prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.021D	Dislocation of internal left hip prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.021S	Dislocation of internal left hip prosthesis, sequela
T84.022A	Instability of internal right knee prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.022D	Instability of internal right knee prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.022S	Instability of internal right knee prosthesis, sequela
T84.023A	Instability of internal left knee prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.023D	Instability of internal left knee prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.023S	Instability of internal left knee prosthesis, sequela
T84.028A	Dislocation of other internal joint prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.028D	Dislocation of other internal joint prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.028S	Dislocation of other internal joint prosthesis, sequela
T84.029A	Dislocation of unspecified internal joint prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.029D	Dislocation of unspecified internal joint prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.029S	Dislocation of unspecified internal joint prosthesis, sequela
T84.030A	Mechanical loosening of internal right hip prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.030D	Mechanical loosening of internal right hip prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.030S	Mechanical loosening of internal right hip prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.031A	Mechanical loosening of internal left hip prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.031D	Mechanical loosening of internal left hip prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.031S	Mechanical loosening of internal left hip prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.032A	Mechanical loosening of internal right knee prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.032D	Mechanical loosening of internal right knee prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.032S	Mechanical loosening of internal right knee prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.033A	Mechanical loosening of internal left knee prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.033D	Mechanical loosening of internal left knee prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.033S	Mechanical loosening of internal left knee prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.038A	Mechanical loosening of other internal prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.038D	Mechanical loosening of other internal prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.038S	Mechanical loosening of other internal prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.039A	Mechanical loosening of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.039D	Mechanical loosening of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.039S	Mechanical loosening of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.050A	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic right hip joint, initial encounter
T84.050D	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic right hip joint, subsequent encounter
T84.050S	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic right hip joint, sequela
T84.051A	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic left hip joint, initial encounter
T84.051D	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic left hip joint, subsequent encounter
T84.051S	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic left hip joint, sequela

T84.052A	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic right knee joint, initial encounter
T84.052D	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic right knee joint, subsequent encounter
T84.052S	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic right knee joint, sequela
T84.053A	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic left knee joint, initial encounter
T84.053D	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic left knee joint, subsequent encounter
T84.053S	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic left knee joint, sequela
T84.058A	Periprosthetic osteolysis of other internal prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.058D	Periprosthetic osteolysis of other internal prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.058S	Periprosthetic osteolysis of other internal prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.059A	Periprosthetic osteolysis of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.059D	Periprosthetic osteolysis of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.059S	Periprosthetic osteolysis of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.060A	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic right hip joint, initial encounter
T84.060D	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic right hip joint, subsequent encounter
T84.060S	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic right hip joint, sequela
T84.061A	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic left hip joint, initial encounter
T84.061D	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic left hip joint, subsequent encounter
T84.061S	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic left hip joint, sequela
T84.062A	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic right knee joint, initial encounter
T84.062D	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic right knee joint, subsequent encounter
T84.062S	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic right knee joint, sequela
T84.063A	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic left knee joint, initial encounter
T84.063D	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic left knee joint, subsequent encounter
T84.063S	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic left knee joint, sequela
T84.068A	Wear of articular bearing surface of other internal prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.068D	Wear of articular bearing surface of other internal prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.068S	Wear of articular bearing surface of other internal prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.069A	Wear of articular bearing surface of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.069D	Wear of articular bearing surface of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.069S	Wear of articular bearing surface of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.090A	Other mechanical complication of internal right hip prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.090D	Other mechanical complication of internal right hip prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.090S	Other mechanical complication of internal right hip prosthesis, sequela
T84.091A	Other mechanical complication of internal left hip prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.091D	Other mechanical complication of internal left hip prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.091S	Other mechanical complication of internal left hip prosthesis, sequela
T84.092A	Other mechanical complication of internal right knee prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.092D	Other mechanical complication of internal right knee prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.092S	Other mechanical complication of internal right knee prosthesis, sequela
T84.093A	Other mechanical complication of internal left knee prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.093D	Other mechanical complication of internal left knee prosthesis, subsequent encounter

T84.093S	Other mechanical complication of internal left knee prosthesis, sequela
T84.098A	Other mechanical complication of other internal joint prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.098D	Other mechanical complication of other internal joint prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.098S	Other mechanical complication of other internal joint prosthesis, sequela
T84.099A	Other mechanical complication of unspecified internal joint prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.099D	Other mechanical complication of unspecified internal joint prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.099S	Other mechanical complication of unspecified internal joint prosthesis, sequela
T84.110A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of right humerus, initial encounter
T84.110D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of right humerus, subsequent encounter
T84.110S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of right humerus, sequela
T84.111A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of left humerus, initial encounter
T84.111D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of left humerus, subsequent encounter
T84.111S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of left humerus, sequela
T84.112A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of right forearm, initial encounter
T84.112D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of right forearm, subsequent encounter
T84.112S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of right forearm, sequela
T84.113A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, initial encounter
T84.113D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, subsequent encounter
T84.113S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, sequela
T84.114A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of right femur, initial encounter
T84.114D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of right femur, subsequent encounter
T84.114S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of right femur, sequela
T84.115A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of left femur, initial encounter
T84.115D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of left femur, subsequent encounter
T84.115S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of left femur, sequela
T84.116A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, initial encounter
T84.116D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, subsequent encounter
T84.116S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, sequela
T84.117A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, initial encounter
T84.117D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter
T84.117S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, sequela
T84.119A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, initial encounter
T84.119D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, subsequent encounter
T84.119S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, sequela
T84.120A	Displacement of internal fixation device of right humerus, initial encounter
T84.120D	Displacement of internal fixation device of right humerus, subsequent encounter

T84.120S	Displacement of internal fixation device of right humerus, sequela
T84.121A	Displacement of internal fixation device of left humerus, initial encounter
T84.121D	Displacement of internal fixation device of left humerus, subsequent encounter
T84.121S	Displacement of internal fixation device of left humerus, sequela
T84.122A	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of right forearm, initial encounter
T84.122D	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of right forearm, subsequent encounter
T84.122S	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of right forearm, sequela
T84.123A	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, initial encounter
T84.123D	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, subsequent encounter
T84.123S	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, sequela
T84.124A	Displacement of internal fixation device of right femur, initial encounter
T84.124D	Displacement of internal fixation device of right femur, subsequent encounter
T84.124S	Displacement of internal fixation device of right femur, sequela
T84.125A	Displacement of internal fixation device of left femur, initial encounter
T84.125D	Displacement of internal fixation device of left femur, subsequent encounter
T84.125S	Displacement of internal fixation device of left femur, sequela
T84.126A	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, initial encounter
T84.126D	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, subsequent encounter
T84.126S	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, sequela
T84.127A	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, initial encounter
T84.127D	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter
T84.127S	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, sequela
T84.129A	Displacement of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, initial encounter
T84.129D	Displacement of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, subsequent encounter
T84.129S	Displacement of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, sequela
T84.190A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right humerus, initial encounter
T84.190D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right humerus, subsequent encounter
T84.190S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right humerus, sequela
T84.191A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left humerus, initial encounter
T84.191D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left humerus, subsequent encounter
T84.191S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left humerus, sequela
T84.192A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right forearm, initial encounter
T84.192D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right forearm, subsequent encounter
T84.192S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right forearm, sequela
T84.193A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, initial encounter
T84.193D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, subsequent encounter
T84.193S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, sequela
T84.194A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, initial encounter
•	

T84.194D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, subsequent encounter
T84.194S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, sequela
T84.195A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, initial encounter
T84.195D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, subsequent encounter
T84.195S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, sequela
T84.196A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, initial encounter
T84.196D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, subsequent encounter
T84.196S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, sequela
T84.197A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, initial encounter
T84.197D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter
T84.197S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, sequela
T84.199A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, initial encounter
T84.199D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, subsequent encounter
T84.199S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, sequela
T84.210A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, initial encounter
T84.210D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, subsequent encounter
T84.210S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, sequela
T84.213A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, initial encounter
T84.213D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, subsequent encounter
T84.213S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, sequela
T84.216A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of vertebrae, initial encounter
T84.216D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of vertebrae, subsequent encounter
T84.216S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of vertebrae, sequela
T84.218A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of other bones, initial encounter
T84.218D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter
T84.218S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of other bones, sequela
T84.220A	Displacement of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, initial encounter
T84.220D	Displacement of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, subsequent encounter
T84.220S	Displacement of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, sequela
T84.223A	Displacement of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, initial encounter
T84.223D	Displacement of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, subsequent encounter
T84.223S	Displacement of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, sequela
T84.226A	Displacement of internal fixation device of vertebrae, initial encounter
T84.226D	Displacement of internal fixation device of vertebrae, subsequent encounter

T84.226S	Displacement of internal fixation device of vertebrae, sequela
T84.228A	Displacement of internal fixation device of other bones, initial encounter
T84.228D	Displacement of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter
T84.228S	Displacement of internal fixation device of other bones, sequela
T84.290A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, initial encounter
T84.290D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, subsequent encounter
T84.290S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, sequela
T84.293A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, initial encounter
T84.293D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, subsequent encounter
T84.293S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, sequela
T84.296A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of vertebrae, initial encounter
T84.296D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of vertebrae, subsequent encounter
T84.296S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of vertebrae, sequela
T84.298A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, initial encounter
T84.298D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter
T84.298S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, sequela
T84.310A	Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter
T84.310D	Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter
T84.310S	Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, sequela
T84.318A	Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter
T84.318D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter
T84.318S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela
T84.320A	Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter
T84.320D	Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter
T84.320S	Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, sequela
T84.328A	Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter
T84.328D	Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter
T84.328S	Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela
T84.390A	Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter
T84.390D	Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter
T84.390S	Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, sequela
T84.398A	Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter
T84.398D	Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter
T84.398S	Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela
T84.410A	Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, initial encounter
T84.410D	Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, subsequent encounter
T84.410S	Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, sequela

T84.418A	Breakdown (mechanical) of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter
T84.418D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter
T84.418S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, sequela
T84.420A	Displacement of muscle and tendon graft, initial encounter
T84.420D	Displacement of muscle and tendon graft, subsequent encounter
T84.420S	Displacement of muscle and tendon graft, sequela
T84.428A	Displacement of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter
T84.428D	Displacement of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter
T84.428S	Displacement of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, sequela
T84.490A	Other mechanical complication of muscle and tendon graft, initial encounter
T84.490D	Other mechanical complication of muscle and tendon graft, subsequent encounter
T84.490S	Other mechanical complication of muscle and tendon graft, sequela
T84.498A	Other mechanical complication of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter
T84.498D	Other mechanical complication of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter
T84.498S	Other mechanical complication of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, sequela
T85.01xA	Breakdown (mechanical) of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter
T85.01xD	Breakdown (mechanical) of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter
T85.01xS	Breakdown (mechanical) of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela
T85.02xA	Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter
T85.02xD	Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter
T85.02xS	Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela
T85.03xA	Leakage of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter
T85.03xD	Leakage of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter
T85.03xS	Leakage of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela
T85.09xA	Other mechanical complication of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter
T85.09xD	Other mechanical complication of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter
T85.09xS	Other mechanical complication of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela
T85.110A	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), initial encounter
T85.110D	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead),
	subsequent encounter
T85.110S	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead),
TOE 444 A	sequela
T85.111A	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve,
T85.111D	electrode (lead), initial encounter  Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve,
100.1110	electrode (lead), subsequent encounter
	c.cocac (.caa), cabooquoni onocamon

T85.111S Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.112A Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.112D Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.112S Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.118A Breakdown (mechanical) of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, initial encounter  T85.118D Breakdown (mechanical) of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter  T85.118D Breakdown (mechanical) of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela  T85.120A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.120D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.121A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.121D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.121D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.121S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.122A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter
T85.112A Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.112D Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.112S Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.118A Breakdown (mechanical) of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, initial encounter  T85.118D Breakdown (mechanical) of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter  T85.118S Breakdown (mechanical) of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela  T85.120A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.120D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.120S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.121A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.121D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.121S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.122A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela
(lead), initial encounter  T85.112D Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.112S Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.118A Breakdown (mechanical) of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, initial encounter  T85.118D Breakdown (mechanical) of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter  T85.118S Breakdown (mechanical) of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela  T85.120A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.120D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.120S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.121A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.121D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.121S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.122A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela
T85.112D Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.112S Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.118A Breakdown (mechanical) of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, initial encounter  T85.118D Breakdown (mechanical) of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter  T85.118S Breakdown (mechanical) of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela  T85.120A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.120D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.121A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.121D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.121D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.121S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.122A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela
(lead), subsequent encounter  T85.112S Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.118A Breakdown (mechanical) of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, initial encounter  T85.118D Breakdown (mechanical) of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter  T85.118S Breakdown (mechanical) of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela  T85.120A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.120D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.120S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.121A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.121D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.121S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.122A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter
T85.112S Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.118A Breakdown (mechanical) of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, initial encounter  T85.118D Breakdown (mechanical) of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter  T85.118S Breakdown (mechanical) of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela  T85.120A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.120D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.120S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.121A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.121D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.121S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.122A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter
T85.118A Breakdown (mechanical) of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, initial encounter  T85.118D Breakdown (mechanical) of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter  T85.118S Breakdown (mechanical) of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela  T85.120A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.120D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.120S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.121A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.121D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.121S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.122A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter
T85.118A Breakdown (mechanical) of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, initial encounter  T85.118D Breakdown (mechanical) of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter  T85.118S Breakdown (mechanical) of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela  T85.120A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.120D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.120S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.121A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.121D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.121S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.122A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter
respectively. Testing the content of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sinitial encounter  Testing Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  Testing Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  Testing Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  Testing Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  Testing Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter
T85.118D Breakdown (mechanical) of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter  T85.118S Breakdown (mechanical) of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela  T85.120A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.120D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.120S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.121A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.121D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.121S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.122A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter
T85.118S Breakdown (mechanical) of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela  T85.120A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.120D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.120S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.121A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.121D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.121S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.122A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter
T85.118S Breakdown (mechanical) of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela  T85.120A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.120D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.120S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.121A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.121D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.121S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.122A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter
T85.120A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.120D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.120S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.121A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.121D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.121S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.122A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter
encounter  T85.120D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.120S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.121A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.121D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.121S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.122A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter
T85.120D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.120S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.121A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.121D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.121S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.122A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter
T85.120S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.121A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.121D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.121S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.122A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter
T85.120S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), sequela T85.121A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter T85.121D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter T85.121S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela T85.122A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter
T85.121A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter  T85.121D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.121S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.122A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter
(lead), initial encounter  T85.121D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.121S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.122A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter
T85.121D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  T85.121S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.122A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter
(lead), subsequent encounter  T85.121S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.122A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter
T85.121S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  T85.122A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter
(lead), sequela  T85.122A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter
T85.122A Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter
initial encounter
TOE 400D   Displacement of implanted algebraic province for the effective form of the first of t
T85.122D Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead),
subsequent encounter
T85.122S Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead),
sequela Tos con a la contra de la contra del contra de la contra del la contra del la contra del la contra de la contra del la contra de la contra de la contra del la
T85.128A Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, initial encounter
T85.128D Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter
T85.128S Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela
T85.190A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode
(lead), initial encounter
T85.190D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode
(lead), subsequent encounter
T85.190S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode
(lead), sequela
T85.191A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral
nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter
T85.191D Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral
nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter
T85.191S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral
nerve, electrode (lead), sequela
T85.192A Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord,
electrode (lead), initial encounter

electrode (lead), subsequent encounter T85.192S Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), sequela T85.199A Other mechanical complication of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, initial encounter T85.199D Other mechanical complication of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter T85.199S Other mechanical complication of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter T86.19 Other mechanical complication of kidney transplant electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela T86.10 Unspecified complication of kidney transplant T86.11 Kidney transplant rejection T86.12 Kidney transplant infection T86.12 Kidney transplant infection T86.19 Other complication of kidney transplant T86.890 Other transplanted tissue rejection T86.891 Other transplanted tissue failure Other transplanted tissue infection T86.892 Unspecified complications of other transplanted tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue T86.890 Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue T86.890 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings T86.90 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood with abnormal findings T86.90 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood with abnormal findings T86.90 Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant T86.90 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ T86.90 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ T86.90 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of stomach T86.90 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine T86.90 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine T86.90 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs T86.90 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of	T85.192D	Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord,
electrode (lead), sequela  T85.199A Other mechanical complication of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, initial encounter  T85.199D Other mechanical complication of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter  T85.199S Other mechanical complication of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela  T86.10 Unspecified complication of kidney transplant  T86.11 Kidney transplant rejection  T86.12 Kidney transplant failure  T86.13 Kidney transplant failure  T86.19 Other complication of kidney transplant  T86.89 Other transplanted tissue rejection  T86.890 Other transplanted tissue rejection  T86.891 Other transplanted tissue infection  T86.898 Other complications of other transplanted tissue  T86.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue  T86.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue  T86.899 Cencounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue  Z00.70 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings  Z00.71 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood with abnormal findings  Z00.8 Encounter for other general examination  Z01.818 Encounter for other general examination  Z01.818 Encounter for other perprocedural examination  Z02.81 Encounter for other preprocedural examination  Z85.04 Liver donor  Z85.00 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ  Z85.01 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of stomach Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach  Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach  Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach  Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach  Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach  Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach  Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach  Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach  Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of pancres		electrode (lead), subsequent encounter
initial encounter T85.199D Other mechanical complication of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter T85.199S Other mechanical complication of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela R86.10 Unspecified complication of kidney transplant T86.11 Kidney transplant rejection T86.12 Kidney transplant failure T86.13 Kidney transplant failure T86.19 Other complication of kidney transplant T86.89 Other transplanted tissue rejection T86.89 Other transplanted tissue failure T86.892 Other transplanted tissue infection T86.893 Other complication of other transplanted tissue T86.894 Other complications of other transplanted tissue T86.895 Other complications of other transplanted tissue T86.896 Other complications of other transplanted tissue T86.897 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of operated donor of organ and tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of operated donor of organ and tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of operated donor of organ and tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of operated donor of organ and tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of operated donor of organ and tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of operated growth in childhood without abnormal findings T86.899 Unspecified complication of period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings T86.899 Unspecified organization of period of delayed growth in childhood with abnormal findings T86.899 Unspecified organization of period of delayed growth in childhood with abnormal findings T86.899 Unspecified organization of period of delayed growth in childhood with abnormal findings T86.899 Unspecified organization of period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings T86.890 Unspecified organization of period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings T86.890 Unspecified organization of period of delayed growth in childhood without ab	T85.192S	electrode (lead), sequela
Subsequent encounter	T85.199A	
Sequela   T86.10   Unspecified complication of kidney transplant   Kidney transplant rejection   T86.11   Kidney transplant rejection   T86.12   Kidney transplant failure   T86.13   Kidney transplant infection   T86.19   Other complication of kidney transplant   T86.890   Other transplanted tissue rejection   T86.891   Other transplanted tissue failure   T86.892   Other complications of other transplanted tissue   T86.892   Other complications of other transplanted tissue   T86.899   Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue   T86.899   Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings   Encounter for other general examination   T86.899   Encounter for other general examination   T86.899   Encounter for other preprocedural examination   T86.899   Encounter for other preprocedural examination   T86.899   Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant   T86.899   Encounter fo	T85.199D	
T86.11 Kidney transplant rejection T86.12 Kidney transplant failure T86.13 Kidney transplant infection T86.19 Other complication of kidney transplant T86.890 Other transplanted tissue rejection T86.891 Other transplanted tissue rejection T86.892 Other transplanted tissue infection T86.893 Other complications of other transplanted tissue T86.894 Other complications of other transplanted tissue T86.895 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue T86.896 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue T86.897 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue T86.700 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings T87.71 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood with abnormal findings T87.81 Encounter for other general examination T88.81 Encounter for other preprocedural examination T88.81 Encounter for other preprocedural examination T88.81 Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant T88.81 Encounter for other malignant neoplasm of stomach T88.81 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of stomach T88.81 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of intertine T88.81 Personal history of other malignant neoplas	T85.199S	
T86.12 Kidney transplant failure T86.13 Kidney transplant infection T86.19 Other complication of kidney transplant T86.890 Other transplanted tissue rejection T86.891 Other transplanted tissue failure T86.892 Other transplanted tissue infection T86.898 Other complications of other transplanted tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue T86.899 Unspecified delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings T86.890 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings T86.891 Encounter for other general examination T87.892 Encounter for other preprocedural examination T88.892 Encounter for other preprocedural examination T88.893 Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant T88.904 Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant T88.905 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ T88.902 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of stomach T88.903 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of stomach T88.903 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of large intestine T88.904 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum T88.905 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver T88.906 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine T88.907 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs T88.908 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs T88.909 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs T88.909 Personal history of other mali	T86.10	Unspecified complication of kidney transplant
T86.13 Kidney transplant infection T86.19 Other complication of kidney transplant T86.890 Other transplanted tissue rejection T86.891 Other transplanted tissue failure T86.892 Other transplanted tissue infection T86.898 Other complications of other transplanted tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of potential donor of organ and tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of potential donor of organ and tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of potential donor of organ and tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of potential donor of organ and tissue T86.899 Unspecified organization of potential donor of organ and tissue T86.890 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings T86.891 Encounter for other general examination T86.892 Encounter for other general examination T86.893 Encounter for other preprocedural examination T87.892 Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant T88.00 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ T88.01 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of stomach T88.02 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of stomach T88.02 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of large intestine T88.038 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum T88.040 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum T88.050 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of inver T88.060 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine T88.060 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of small intestine T88.060 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs T88.09 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs T88.09 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digest	T86.11	Kidney transplant rejection
T86.19 Other complication of kidney transplant T86.890 Other transplanted tissue rejection T86.891 Other transplanted tissue infection T86.892 Other transplanted tissue infection T86.898 Other complications of other transplanted tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue T86.890 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings T86.891 Encounter for other general examination T87.892 Encounter for other general examination T88.893 Encounter for other preprocedural examination T88.893 Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant T88.894 Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant T88.895 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ T88.895 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of esophagus T88.990 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of stomach T88.990 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine T88.990 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum T88.990 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of malignal intestine T88.990 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of small intestine T88.990 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs T88.990 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs T88.990 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs T88.990 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs	T86.12	Kidney transplant failure
T86.890 Other transplanted tissue rejection T86.891 Other transplanted tissue failure T86.892 Other transplanted tissue infection T86.898 Other complications of other transplanted tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue Z00.5 Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue Z00.70 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings Z00.71 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood with abnormal findings Z00.8 Encounter for other general examination Z01.818 Encounter for other preprocedural examination Z48.23 Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant Z52.4 Kidney donor Z52.6 Liver donor Z85.00 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ Z85.01 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of stomach Z85.02 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of stomach Z85.03 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach Z85.03 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine Z85.03 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum Z85.04 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus Z85.04 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine Z85.04 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus Z85.05 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine Z85.06 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine Z85.06 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of small intestine Z85.07 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs Z85.09 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs	T86.13	Kidney transplant infection
T86.891 Other transplanted tissue failure T86.892 Other transplanted tissue infection T86.898 Other complications of other transplanted tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue Z00.5 Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue Z00.70 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings Z00.71 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood with abnormal findings Z00.8 Encounter for other general examination Z01.818 Encounter for other preprocedural examination Z48.23 Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant Z52.4 Kidney donor Z52.6 Liver donor Z85.00 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ Z85.01 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of esophagus Z85.020 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of stomach Z85.028 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine Z85.030 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine Z85.030 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine Z85.040 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine Z85.040 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus Z85.04 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of small intestine Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of small intestine Z85.06 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of small intestine Z85.06 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of small intestine Z85.07 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs Z85.09 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs Z85.110 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs	T86.19	Other complication of kidney transplant
T86.892 Other transplanted tissue infection T86.898 Other complications of other transplanted tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue Z00.5 Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue Z00.70 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings Z00.71 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood with abnormal findings Z00.8 Encounter for other general examination Z01.818 Encounter for other preprocedural examination Z48.23 Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant Z52.4 Kidney donor Z52.6 Liver donor Z85.00 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ Z85.01 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of esophagus Z85.020 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of stomach Z85.030 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach Z85.030 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine Z85.030 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine Z85.040 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus Z85.040 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of swall intestine Z85.060 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of swall intestine Z85.060 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of swall intestine Z85.060 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of swall intestine Z85.07 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of swall intestine Z85.09 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs Z85.110 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of bronchus and lung	T86.890	Other transplanted tissue rejection
T86.898 Other complications of other transplanted tissue T86.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue Z00.5 Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue Z00.70 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings Z00.71 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood with abnormal findings Z00.8 Encounter for other general examination Z01.818 Encounter for other preprocedural examination Z48.23 Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant Z52.4 Kidney donor Z52.6 Liver donor Z85.00 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ Z85.01 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of esophagus Z85.02 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of stomach Z85.03 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of stomach Z85.04 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of large intestine Z85.05 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine Z85.06 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum Z85.08 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus Z85.06 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver Z85.060 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of small intestine Z85.060 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of small intestine Z85.060 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of small intestine Z85.07 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of pancreas Z85.09 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs Z85.110 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of bronchus and lung	T86.891	Other transplanted tissue failure
T86.899 Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue  Z00.5 Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue  Z00.70 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings  Z00.71 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood with abnormal findings  Z00.8 Encounter for other general examination  Z01.818 Encounter for other preprocedural examination  Z48.23 Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant  Z52.4 Kidney donor  Z52.6 Liver donor  Z85.00 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ  Z85.01 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of esophagus  Z85.020 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of stomach  Z85.030 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of stomach  Z85.030 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of large intestine  Z85.030 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of large intestine  Z85.040 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of rectum  Z85.040 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus  Z85.04 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver  Z85.040 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of small intestine  Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of small intestine  Z85.060 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of small intestine  Z85.07 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of pancreas  Z85.09 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs  Z85.110 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs	T86.892	Other transplanted tissue infection
Z00.5Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissueZ00.70Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findingsZ00.71Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood with abnormal findingsZ00.8Encounter for other general examinationZ01.818Encounter for other preprocedural examinationZ48.23Encounter for aftercare following liver transplantZ52.4Kidney donorZ52.6Liver donorZ85.00Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organZ85.01Personal history of malignant neoplasm of esophagusZ85.020Personal history of malignant neoplasm of stomachZ85.030Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomachZ85.038Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of large intestineZ85.039Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestineZ85.040Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectumZ85.048Personal history of malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anusZ85.05Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liverZ85.060Personal history of malignant neoplasm of small intestineZ85.07Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organsZ85.09Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organsZ85.110Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of bronchus and lung	T86.898	Other complications of other transplanted tissue
Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings  Z00.71 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood with abnormal findings  Z00.8 Encounter for other general examination  Z01.818 Encounter for other preprocedural examination  Z48.23 Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant  Z52.4 Kidney donor  Z52.6 Liver donor  Z85.00 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ  Z85.01 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of esophagus  Z85.020 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of stomach  Z85.030 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach  Z85.030 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of large intestine  Z85.030 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine  Z85.040 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum  Z85.048 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus  Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver  Z85.060 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of small intestine  Z85.060 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of small intestine  Z85.07 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of pancreas  Z85.09 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs  Z85.110 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs	T86.899	Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue
findings  Z00.71 Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood with abnormal findings  Z00.8 Encounter for other general examination  Z01.818 Encounter for other preprocedural examination  Z48.23 Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant  Z52.4 Kidney donor  Z52.6 Liver donor  Z85.00 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ  Z85.01 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of esophagus  Z85.02 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of stomach  Z85.030 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach  Z85.030 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of large intestine  Z85.030 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine  Z85.040 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum  Z85.048 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus  Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver  Z85.060 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine  Z85.068 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of small intestine  Z85.07 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of pancreas  Z85.09 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs  Z85.010 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs	Z00.5	Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue
findings  Z00.8 Encounter for other general examination  Z01.818 Encounter for other preprocedural examination  Z48.23 Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant  Z52.4 Kidney donor  Z52.6 Liver donor  Z85.00 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ  Z85.01 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of esophagus  Z85.02 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of stomach  Z85.03 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of large intestine  Z85.030 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of large intestine  Z85.038 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum  Z85.040 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum  Z85.040 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus  Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver  Z85.060 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine  Z85.07 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of pancreas  Z85.09 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs  Z85.110 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of bronchus and lung	Z00.70	
Z01.818 Encounter for other preprocedural examination  Z48.23 Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant  Z52.4 Kidney donor  Z52.6 Liver donor  Z85.00 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ  Z85.01 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of esophagus  Z85.020 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of stomach  Z85.028 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach  Z85.030 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of large intestine  Z85.030 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine  Z85.040 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum  Z85.040 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus  Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver  Z85.060 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine  Z85.060 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of small intestine  Z85.07 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of pancreas  Z85.09 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs  Z85.110 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of bronchus and lung	Z00.71	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Z48.23 Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant Z52.4 Kidney donor Z52.6 Liver donor Z85.00 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ Z85.01 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of esophagus Z85.020 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of stomach Z85.030 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach Z85.030 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of large intestine Z85.038 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine Z85.040 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum Z85.048 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver Z85.060 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine Z85.068 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of small intestine Z85.07 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of pancreas Z85.09 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs Z85.110 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of bronchus and lung	Z00.8	Encounter for other general examination
Z52.4 Kidney donor Z52.6 Liver donor Z85.00 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ Z85.01 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of esophagus Z85.020 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of stomach Z85.028 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach Z85.030 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of large intestine Z85.038 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine Z85.040 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum Z85.048 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver Z85.060 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine Z85.07 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of small intestine Z85.09 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of pancreas Z85.01 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs Z85.010 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs Z85.010 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of bronchus and lung	Z01.818	Encounter for other preprocedural examination
Z52.6 Liver donor  Z85.00 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ  Z85.01 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of esophagus  Z85.020 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of stomach  Z85.028 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach  Z85.030 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of large intestine  Z85.038 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine  Z85.040 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum  Z85.048 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus  Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver  Z85.060 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine  Z85.07 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of pancreas  Z85.09 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs  Z85.110 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of bronchus and lung	Z48.23	Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant
Z85.00 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ Z85.01 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of esophagus Z85.020 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of stomach Z85.028 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach Z85.030 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of large intestine Z85.038 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine Z85.040 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum Z85.048 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver Z85.060 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine Z85.068 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of small intestine Z85.07 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of pancreas Z85.09 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs Z85.110 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of bronchus and lung	Z52.4	Kidney donor
Z85.01 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of esophagus Z85.020 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of stomach Z85.028 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach Z85.030 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of large intestine Z85.038 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine Z85.040 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum Z85.048 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver Z85.060 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine Z85.068 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of small intestine Z85.07 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of pancreas Z85.09 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs Z85.110 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of bronchus and lung	Z52.6	Liver donor
Z85.020 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of stomach Z85.028 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach Z85.030 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of large intestine Z85.038 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine Z85.040 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum Z85.048 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver Z85.060 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine Z85.07 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of small intestine Z85.09 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs Z85.110 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of bronchus and lung	Z85.00	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ
Z85.028 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach Z85.030 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of large intestine Z85.038 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine Z85.040 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum Z85.048 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver Z85.060 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine Z85.07 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of small intestine Z85.09 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs Z85.110 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of bronchus and lung	Z85.01	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of esophagus
Z85.030 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of large intestine Z85.038 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine Z85.040 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum Z85.048 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver Z85.060 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine Z85.068 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of small intestine Z85.07 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of pancreas Z85.09 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs Z85.110 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of bronchus and lung	Z85.020	Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of stomach
Z85.038 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine Z85.040 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum Z85.048 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver Z85.060 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine Z85.068 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of small intestine Z85.07 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of pancreas Z85.09 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs Z85.110 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of bronchus and lung	Z85.028	Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach
Z85.040 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum Z85.048 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver Z85.060 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine Z85.068 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of small intestine Z85.07 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of pancreas Z85.09 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs Z85.110 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of bronchus and lung	Z85.030	Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of large intestine
Z85.048 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver Z85.060 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine Z85.068 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of small intestine Z85.07 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of pancreas Z85.09 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs Z85.110 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of bronchus and lung	Z85.038	Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine
Z85.05 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver Z85.060 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine Z85.068 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of small intestine Z85.07 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of pancreas Z85.09 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs Z85.110 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of bronchus and lung	Z85.040	Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum
Z85.060 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine Z85.068 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of small intestine Z85.07 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of pancreas Z85.09 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs Z85.110 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of bronchus and lung	Z85.048	Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus
Z85.068 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of small intestine Z85.07 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of pancreas Z85.09 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs Z85.110 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of bronchus and lung	Z85.05	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver
Z85.07 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of pancreas Z85.09 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs Z85.110 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of bronchus and lung	Z85.060	Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine
Z85.09 Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs Z85.110 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of bronchus and lung	Z85.068	Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of small intestine
Z85.110 Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of bronchus and lung	Z85.07	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of pancreas
, 0	Z85.09	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs
Z85.118 Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of bronchus and lung	Z85.110	Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of bronchus and lung
	Z85.118	Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of bronchus and lung

Z85.12	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of trachea
Z85.20	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified respiratory organ
Z85.21	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of larynx
Z85.22	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of nasal cavities, middle ear, and accessory sinuses
Z85.230	Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of thymus
Z85.238	Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of thymus
Z85.29	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other respiratory and intrathoracic organs
Z85.3	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of breast
Z85.40	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified female genital organ
Z85.41	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of cervix uteri
Z85.42	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of uterus
Z85.43	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of ovary
Z85.44	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other female genital organs
Z85.45	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified male genital organ
Z85.46	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of prostate
Z85.47	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of testis
Z85.48	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of epididymis
Z85.49	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other male genital organs
Z85.50	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified urinary tract organ
Z85.51	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of bladder
Z85.520	Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of kidney
Z85.528	Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of kidney
Z85.53	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of renal pelvis
Z85.54	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of ureter
Z85.59	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other urinary tract organ
Z85.6	Personal history of leukemia
Z85.71	Personal history of Hodgkin lymphoma
Z85.72	Personal history of non-Hodgkin lymphomas
Z85.79	Personal history of other malignant neoplasms of lymphoid, hematopoietic and related tissues
Z85.810	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of tongue
Z85.818	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other sites of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx
Z85.819	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified site of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx
Z85.820	Personal history of malignant melanoma of skin
Z85.821	Personal history of Merkel cell carcinoma
Z85.828	Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of skin
Z85.830	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of bone
Z85.831	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of soft tissue
Z85.840	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of eye
Z85.841	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of brain
Z85.848	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissue
Z85.850	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of thyroid
Z85.858	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other endocrine glands

Z85.89	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other organs and systems
Z85.9	Personal history of malignant neoplasm, unspecified
Z94.4	Liver transplant status
Z98.890	Other specified postprocedural states

## **CPT Codes: 72192, 72193, 72194 CT pelvis**

CPT codes	Code Description
72192	CT pelvis without contrast
72193	CT pelvis with contrast
72194	CT pelvis without contrast, followed by re-imaging with contrast

ICD-10 codes	Description
A06.4	Amebic liver abscess
A18.01	Tuberculosis of spine
A18.11	Tuberculosis of kidney and ureter
A18.12	Tuberculosis of bladder
A18.13	Tuberculosis of other urinary organs
A18.14	Tuberculosis of prostate
A18.15	Tuberculosis of other male genital organs
A18.16	Tuberculosis of cervix
A18.17	Tuberculous female pelvic inflammatory disease
A18.18	Tuberculosis of other female genital organs
A18.2	Tuberculous peripheral lymphadenopathy
A18.31	Tuberculous peritonitis
A18.32	Tuberculous enteritis
A18.39	Retroperitoneal tuberculosis
A18.7	Tuberculosis of adrenal glands
A18.83	Tuberculosis of digestive tract organs, not elsewhere classified
A39.1	Waterhouse-Friderichsen syndrome
A41.3	Sepsis due to Hemophilus influenzae
A41.50	Gram-negative sepsis, unspecified
A41.51	Sepsis due to Escherichia coli [E. coli]
A41.52	Sepsis due to Pseudomonas
A41.53	Sepsis due to Serratia
A41.59	Other Gram-negative sepsis
A51.42	Secondary syphilitic female pelvic disease
A51.49	Other secondary syphilitic conditions
A52.01	Syphilitic aneurysm of aorta
A52.76	Other genitourinary symptomatic late syphilis
A53.9	Syphilis, unspecified
A54.24	Gonococcal female pelvic inflammatory disease
A56.02	Chlamydial vulvovaginitis
A56.11	Chlamydial female pelvic inflammatory disease

B25.2	Cytomegaloviral pancreatitis
B37.7	Candidal sepsis
B37.89	Other sites of candidiasis
B38.7	Disseminated coccidioidomycosis
B38.89	Other forms of coccidioidomycosis
B65.0	Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma haematobium [urinary schistosomiasis]
B65.1	Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma mansoni [intestinal schistosomiasis]
B65.2	Schistosomiasis due to Schistosoma japonicum
B65.3	Cercarial dermatitis
B65.8	Other schistosomiasis
B65.9	Schistosomiasis, unspecified
B66.0	Opisthorchiasis
B66.1	Clonorchiasis
B66.2	Dicroceliasis
B66.3	Fascioliasis
B66.4	Paragonimiasis
B66.5	Fasciolopsiasis
B66.8	Other specified fluke infections
B66.9	Fluke infection, unspecified
B67.0	Echinococcus granulosus infection of liver
B67.1	Echinococcus granulosus infection of lung
B67.2	Echinococcus granulosus infection of bone
B67.31	Echinococcus granulosus infection, thyroid gland
B67.32	Echinococcus granulosus infection, multiple sites
B67.39	Echinococcus granulosus infection, other sites
B67.4	Echinococcus granulosus infection, unspecified
B67.5	Echinococcus multilocularis infection of liver
B67.61	Echinococcus multilocularis infection, multiple sites
B67.69	Echinococcus multilocularis infection, other sites
B67.7	Echinococcus multilocularis infection, unspecified
B67.8	Echinococcosis, unspecified, of liver
B67.90	Echinococcosis, unspecified
B67.99	Other echinococcosis
B68.0	Taenia solium taeniasis
B68.1	Taenia saginata taeniasis
B68.9	Taeniasis, unspecified
B69.0	Cysticercosis of central nervous system
B69.1	Cysticercosis of eye
B69.81	Myositis in cysticercosis
B69.89	Cysticercosis of other sites
B69.9	Cysticercosis, unspecified
B70.0	Diphyllobothriasis
1	Diphyllobotimasis

B71.0	Hymenolepiasis
B71.1	Dipylidiasis
B71.8	Other specified cestode infections
B71.9	Cestode infection, unspecified
B72	Dracunculiasis
B73.00	Onchocerciasis with eye involvement, unspecified
B73.01	Onchocerciasis with endophthalmitis
B73.02	Onchocerciasis with glaucoma
B73.09	Onchocerciasis with other eye involvement
B73.1	Onchocerciasis without eye disease
B74.0	Filariasis due to Wuchereria bancrofti
B74.1	Filariasis due to Brugia malayi
B74.2	Filariasis due to Brugia timori
B74.3	Loiasis
B74.4	Mansonelliasis
B74.8	Other filariases
B74.9	Filariasis, unspecified
B75	Trichinellosis
B76.0	Ancylostomiasis
B76.1	Necatoriasis
B76.8	Other hookworm diseases
B76.9	Hookworm disease, unspecified
B77.0	Ascariasis with intestinal complications
B77.81	Ascariasis pneumonia
B77.89	Ascariasis with other complications
B77.9	Ascariasis, unspecified
B78.0	Intestinal strongyloidiasis
B78.7	Disseminated strongyloidiasis
B78.9	Strongyloidiasis, unspecified
B79	Trichuriasis
B80	Enterobiasis
B81.0	Anisakiasis
B81.1	Intestinal capillariasis
B81.2	Trichostrongyliasis
B81.3	Intestinal angiostrongyliasis
B81.4	Mixed intestinal helminthiases
B81.8	Other specified intestinal helminthiases
B82.0	Intestinal helminthiasis, unspecified
B82.9	Intestinal parasitism, unspecified
B83.0	Visceral larva migrans
B83.1	Gnathostomiasis
B83.2	
D00.2	Angiostrongyliasis due to Parastrongylus cantonensis  Syngamiasis

B83.8	Other specified helminthiases
B83.9	Helminthiasis, unspecified
D45	Polycythemia vera
D47.3	Essential (hemorrhagic) thrombocythemia
D50.9	Iron deficiency anemia, unspecified
D53.9	Nutritional anemia, unspecified
D56.4	Hereditary persistence of fetal hemoglobin [HPFH]
D57.00	Hb-SS disease with crisis, unspecified
D57.01	Hb-SS disease with acute chest syndrome
D57.02	Hb-SS disease with splenic sequestration
D57.03	Hb-SS disease with cerebral vascular involvement
D57.04	Hb-SS disease with dactylitis
D57.09	Hb-SS disease with crisis with other specified complication
D57.1	Sickle-cell disease without crisis
D57.20	Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease without crisis
D57.211	Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with acute chest syndrome
D57.212	Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with splenic sequestration
D57.213	Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with cerebral vascular involvement
D57.214	Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with dactylitis
D75.218	Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis with other specified complication
D57.219	Sickle-cell/Hb-C disease with crisis, unspecified
D57.80	Other sickle-cell disorders without crisis
D57.811	Other sickle-cell disorders with acute chest syndrome
D57.812	Other sickle-cell disorders with splenic sequestration
D57.813	Other sickle-cell disorders with cerebral vascular involvement
D57.814	Other sickle-cell disorders with dactylitis
D57.818	Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis with other specified complication
D57.819	Other sickle-cell disorders with crisis, unspecified
D58.2	Other hemoglobinopathies
D64.9	Anemia, unspecified
D69.0	Allergic purpura
D69.3	Immune thrombocytopenic purpura
D69.41	Evans syndrome
D69.42	Congenital and hereditary thrombocytopenia purpura
D69.49	Other primary thrombocytopenia
D69.6	Thrombocytopenia, unspecified
D73.0	Hyposplenism
D73.1	Hypersplenism
D73.2	Chronic congestive splenomegaly
D73.3	Abscess of spleen
D73.4	Cyst of spleen
D73.5	Infantion of onless
	Infarction of spleen Other diseases of spleen

D76.3 Other histiocytosis syndromes D86.0 Sarcoidosis of lung D86.1 Sarcoidosis of lung D86.1 Sarcoidosis of lung with sarcoidosis of lymph nodes D86.2 Sarcoidosis of skin D86.3 Sarcoidosis of skin D86.81 Sarcoid meningitis D86.82 Multiple cranial nerve palsies in sarcoidosis D86.83 Sarcoid indocyclitis D86.84 Sarcoid pyelonephritis D86.85 Sarcoid myocarditis D86.86 Sarcoid myocarditis D86.87 Sarcoid myositis D86.89 Sarcoidosis, unspecified E08.649 Diabetes mellitus with viperglycemia E10.65 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia E10.65 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E16.1 Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E16.1 Other hypoglycemia without coma E16.4 Increased secretion of glucagon E16.5 Increased secretion of glucagon E16.8 Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's syndrome E24.1 Alcohol-induced pseudo-Cushing's syndrome E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome E24.3 Ectopic ACTH syndrome E24.4 Alcohol-induced pseudo-Cushing's syndrome E24.5 Other adrenogenital disorders associated with enzyme deficiency E25.5 Adrenogenital disorder, unspecified E26.01 Conn's syndrome E26.02 Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism E26.03 Other primary hyperaldosteronism E26.04 Other pyperaldosteronism E26.05 Other pyperaldosteronism E26.09 Other primary hyperaldosteronism E26.19 Secondary hyperaldosteronism E26.89 Other pyperaldosteronism E26.89 Hyperaldosteronism, unspecified	D73.9	Disease of spleen, unspecified
D86.1 Sarcoidosis of lymph nodes D86.2 Sarcoidosis of lung with sarcoidosis of lymph nodes D86.3 Sarcoidosis of skin D86.81 Sarcoid meningitis D86.82 Multiple cranial nerve palsies in sarcoidosis D86.83 Sarcoid indocyclitis D86.84 Sarcoid pyelonephritis D86.85 Sarcoid myocarditis D86.86 Sarcoid anthropathy D86.87 Sarcoid myositis D86.89 Sarcoidosis, unspecified D86.89 Sarcoidosis, unspecified D86.80 Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma D86.90 Sarcoidosis, unspecified D86.91 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications D86.92 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia D86.93 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia D86.94 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications D86.95 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications D86.96 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications D86.97 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications D86.98 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications D86.99 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications D86.90 Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma D86.90 Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma D86.91 Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma D86.91 Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma D86.92 Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma D86.93 Lincreased secretion of glucagon D86.94 Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma D86.95 Drug-induced cushing's syndrome D86.96 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome D86.97 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome D86.99 Cushing's syndrome D86.99 Cushing's syndrome D86.90 Cushing's syndrome D86.90 Cushing's syndrome D86.90 Cushing's syndrome D86.90 Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism D86.90 Other primary hyperaldosteronism D86.90 Other hyperaldosteronism	D76.3	Other histiocytosis syndromes
D86.2 Sarcoidosis of lung with sarcoidosis of lymph nodes D86.3 Sarcoidosis of skin D86.81 Sarcoid meningitis D86.82 Multiple cranial nerve palsies in sarcoidosis D86.83 Sarcoid iridocyclitis D86.84 Sarcoid pyelonephritis D86.85 Sarcoid myocarditis D86.86 Sarcoid anthropathy D86.87 Sarcoid of sarcoidosis of other sites D86.89 Sarcoidosis of other sites D86.89 Sarcoidosis of other sites D86.80 Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma E10.65 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia E10.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E11.65 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E13.8 Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E16.0 Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma E16.1 Other hypoglycemia E16.3 Increased secretion of glucagon E16.4 Increased secretion of glucagon E16.5 Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease E24.1 Prug-induced Cushing's syndrome E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome E24.3 Ectopic ACTH syndrome E24.4 Alcohol-induced pseudo-Cushing's syndrome E24.5 Cushing's syndrome E24.9 Cushing's syndrome E24.9 Cushing's syndrome E24.9 Cushing's syndrome E25.0 Congenital adrenogenital disorders associated with enzyme deficiency E25.8 Other adrenogenital disorders associated with enzyme deficiency E25.9 Adrenogenital disorder, unspecified E25.0 Congenital adrenogenital disorders E26.01 Conn's syndrome E26.02 Gluccorticoid-remediable aldosteronism E26.03 Other hyperaldosteronism E26.09 Other hyperaldosteronism E26.80 Other hyperaldosteronism	D86.0	Sarcoidosis of lung
D86.3         Sarcoidosis of skin           D86.81         Sarcoid meningitis           D86.82         Multiple cranial nerve palsies in sarcoidosis           D86.83         Sarcoid indocyclitis           D86.84         Sarcoid pyelonephritis           D86.85         Sarcoid myocarditis           D86.86         Sarcoid myositis           D86.87         Sarcoid myositis           D86.89         Sarcoidosis of other sites           D86.9         Sarcoidosis, unspecified           E08.649         Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma           E10.65         Type 1 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications           E11.65         Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications           E11.8         Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications           E13.8         Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications           E16.0         Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma           E16.1         Other hypoglycemia           E16.2         Increased secretion of glucagon           E16.3         Increased secretion of gastrin           E16.4         Increased secretion of gastrin           E16.9         Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified           E24.0         <	D86.1	Sarcoidosis of lymph nodes
D86.81 Sarcoid meningitis D86.82 Multiple cranial nerve palsies in sarcoidosis D86.83 Sarcoid iridocyclitis D86.84 Sarcoid pyelonephritis D86.85 Sarcoid myocarditis D86.86 Sarcoid myocarditis D86.86 Sarcoid myositis D86.87 Sarcoid myositis D86.89 Sarcoidosis, unspecified D86.89 Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma E10.65 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia E10.8 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E13.8 Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E16.0 Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma E16.1 Other hypoglycemia without coma E16.3 Increased secretion of glucagon E16.4 Increased secretion of glucagon E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's syndrome E24.1 Priudiary-dependent Cushing's syndrome E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome E24.3 Ectopic ACTH syndrome E24.4 Alcohol-induced pseudo-Cushing's syndrome E24.5 Cher cushing's syndrome E24.6 Cher adrenogenital disorders associated with enzyme deficiency E25.0 Congenital adrenogenital disorders associated with enzyme deficiency E25.8 Other cushing's syndrome E26.01 Conn's syndrome E26.02 Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism E26.03 Other phyperaldosteronism E26.09 Other phyperaldosteronism E26.09 Other hyperaldosteronism E26.09 Other hyperaldosteronism	D86.2	Sarcoidosis of lung with sarcoidosis of lymph nodes
D86.82 Multiple cranial nerve palsies in sarcoidosis D86.83 Sarcoid iridocyclitis D86.84 Sarcoid pyelonephritis D86.85 Sarcoid arthropathy D86.86 Sarcoid arthropathy D86.87 Sarcoid myositis D86.89 Sarcoidosis of other sites D86.9 Sarcoidosis, unspecified D86.89 Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma E10.65 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia E10.8 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E11.65 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with nyperglycemia E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with nyperglycemia E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E13.8 Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E16.0 Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma E16.1 Other hypoglycemia without coma E16.1 Other hypoglycemia without coma E16.3 Increased secretion of glucagon E16.4 Increased secretion of glucagon E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome E24.4 Alcohol-induced pseudo-Cushing's syndrome E24.4 Alcohol-induced pseudo-Cushing's syndrome E24.8 Other Cushing's syndrome E24.9 Cushing's syndrome E24.9 Cushing's syndrome E25.9 Adrenogenital disorder, unspecified E25.0 Congenital adrenogenital disorders associated with enzyme deficiency E25.8 Other adrenogenital disorders E26.01 Conn's syndrome E26.02 Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism E26.09 Other primary hyperaldosteronism E26.10 Secondary hyperaldosteronism E26.80 Other hyperaldosteronism	D86.3	Sarcoidosis of skin
D86.83         Sarcoid iridocyclitis           D86.84         Sarcoid pyelonephritis           D86.85         Sarcoid myocarditis           D86.86         Sarcoid anthropathy           D86.87         Sarcoid onyositis           D86.89         Sarcoidosis, unspecified           E08.649         Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma           E10.65         Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia           E10.8         Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications           E11.8         Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications           E13.8         Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications           E16.0         Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma           E16.1         Other hypoglycemia           E16.2         Increased secretion of glucagon           E16.3         Increased secretion of glucagon           E16.4         Increased secretion of gastrin           E16.8         Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion           E16.9         Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified           E24.0         Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease           E24.1         Prug-induced Cushing's syndrome           E24.2         Drug-induced pseudo-Cushing's syndrome	D86.81	Sarcoid meningitis
D86.83         Sarcoid iridocyclitis           D86.84         Sarcoid pyelonephritis           D86.85         Sarcoid myocarditis           D86.86         Sarcoid anthropathy           D86.87         Sarcoid onyositis           D86.89         Sarcoidosis, unspecified           E08.649         Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma           E10.65         Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia           E10.8         Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications           E11.8         Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications           E13.8         Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications           E16.0         Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma           E16.1         Other hypoglycemia           E16.2         Increased secretion of glucagon           E16.3         Increased secretion of glucagon           E16.4         Increased secretion of gastrin           E16.8         Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion           E16.9         Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified           E24.0         Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease           E24.1         Prug-induced Cushing's syndrome           E24.2         Drug-induced pseudo-Cushing's syndrome	D86.82	Multiple cranial nerve palsies in sarcoidosis
D86.85 Sarcoid myocarditis  D86.86 Sarcoid arthropathy  D86.87 Sarcoid myositis  D86.89 Sarcoidosis of other sites  D86.89 Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma  E10.65 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia  E10.8 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications  E11.85 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia  E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia  E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications  E13.8 Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications  E16.0 Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma  E16.1 Other hypoglycemia without coma  E16.2 Increased secretion of glucagon  E16.4 Increased secretion of gastrin  E16.8 Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion  E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified  E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease  E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome  E24.3 Ectopic ACTH syndrome  E24.4 Alcohol-induced pseudo-Cushing's syndrome  E24.9 Cushing's syndrome  E24.9 Cushing's syndrome  E24.9 Cushing's syndrome  E25.0 Congenital adrenogenital disorders  E25.9 Adrenogenital disorder, unspecified  E26.01 Conn's syndrome  E26.02 Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism  E26.09 Other primary hyperaldosteronism  E26.10 Secondary hyperaldosteronism  E26.81 Bartter's syndrome	D86.83	
D86.86         Sarcoid arthropathy           D86.87         Sarcoidosis of other sites           D86.89         Sarcoidosis of other sites           D86.9         Sarcoidosis, unspecified           E08.649         Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma           E10.65         Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia           E10.8         Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications           E11.85         Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications           E11.80         Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications           E13.8         Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications           E16.0         Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma           E16.1         Other hypoglycemia           E16.2         Increased secretion of glucagon           E16.3         Increased secretion of glucagon           E16.4         Increased secretion of gastrin           E16.9         Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified           E24.0         Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease           E24.2         Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome           E24.3         Ectopic ACTH syndrome           E24.4         Alcohol-induced pseudo-Cushing's syndrome           E24.9         Cushing'	D86.84	Sarcoid pyelonephritis
D86.87         Sarcoid myositis           D86.89         Sarcoidosis of other sites           D86.9         Sarcoidosis, unspecified           E08.649         Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma           E10.65         Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia           E10.8         Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications           E11.8         Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications           E13.8         Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications           E16.0         Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma           E16.1         Other hypoglycemia           E16.2         Increased secretion of glucagon           E16.3         Increased secretion of glucagon           E16.4         Increased secretion of gastrin           E16.8         Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion           E16.9         Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified           E24.0         Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease           E24.2         Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome           E24.3         Ectopic ACTH syndrome           E24.4         Alcohol-induced pseudo-Cushing's syndrome           E24.8         Other Cushing's syndrome, unspecified           E25.0         Congenita	D86.85	Sarcoid myocarditis
D86.99         Sarcoidosis, unspecified           E08.649         Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma           E10.65         Type 1 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications           E10.8         Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications           E11.65         Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications           E11.8         Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications           E13.8         Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications           E16.0         Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma           E16.1         Other hypoglycemia           E16.3         Increased secretion of glucagon           E16.4         Increased secretion of gastrin           E16.8         Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion           E16.9         Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified           E24.0         Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease           E24.1         Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome           E24.2         Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome           E24.3         Ectopic ACTH syndrome           E24.4         Alcohol-induced pseudo-Cushing's syndrome           E24.8         Other Cushing's syndrome, unspecified           E25.0         Congenital adrenogenital disorders associate	D86.86	Sarcoid arthropathy
D86.9         Sarcoidosis, unspecified           E08.649         Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma           E10.65         Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia           E10.8         Type 1 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications           E11.65         Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications           E11.8         Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications           E13.8         Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications           E16.0         Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma           E16.1         Other hypoglycemia           E16.2         Increased secretion of glucagon           E16.3         Increased secretion of gastrin           E16.4         Increased secretion of gastrin           E16.8         Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion           E16.9         Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified           E24.0         Pituitary-dependent Cushing's syndrome           E24.2         Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome           E24.3         Ectopic ACTH syndrome           E24.4         Alcohol-induced pseudo-Cushing's syndrome           E24.8         Other Cushing's syndrome           E24.9         Cushing's syndrome, unspecified           E2	D86.87	Sarcoid myositis
E08.649 Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma E10.65 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia E10.8 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E11.65 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E13.8 Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E16.0 Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma E16.1 Other hypoglycemia E16.3 Increased secretion of glucagon E16.4 Increased secretion of gustrin E16.8 Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome E24.3 Ectopic ACTH syndrome E24.4 Alcohol-induced pseudo-Cushing's syndrome E24.8 Other Cushing's syndrome E24.9 Cushing's syndrome E24.9 Cushing's syndrome, unspecified E25.0 Congenital adrenogenital disorders associated with enzyme deficiency E25.8 Other adrenogenital disorders E25.9 Adrenogenital disorder, unspecified E26.01 Conn's syndrome E26.02 Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism E26.03 Other primary hyperaldosteronism E26.1 Secondary hyperaldosteronism E26.81 Bartter's syndrome	D86.89	Sarcoidosis of other sites
E10.65 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia E10.8 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E11.65 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E13.8 Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E16.0 Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma E16.1 Other hypoglycemia E16.3 Increased secretion of glucagon E16.4 Increased secretion of gastrin E16.8 Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome E24.3 Ectopic ACTH syndrome E24.4 Alcohol-induced pseudo-Cushing's syndrome E24.8 Other Cushing's syndrome E24.9 Cushing's syndrome, unspecified E25.0 Congenital adrenogenital disorders associated with enzyme deficiency E25.8 Other adrenogenital disorders E25.9 Adrenogenital disorder, unspecified E26.01 Conn's syndrome E26.02 Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism E26.1 Secondary hyperaldosteronism E26.8 Other hyperaldosteronism E26.8 Other hyperaldosteronism	D86.9	Sarcoidosis, unspecified
E10.65 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia E10.8 Type 1 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E11.65 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E13.8 Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications E16.0 Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma E16.1 Other hypoglycemia E16.3 Increased secretion of glucagon E16.4 Increased secretion of gastrin E16.8 Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome E24.3 Ectopic ACTH syndrome E24.4 Alcohol-induced pseudo-Cushing's syndrome E24.8 Other Cushing's syndrome E24.9 Cushing's syndrome, unspecified E25.0 Congenital adrenogenital disorders associated with enzyme deficiency E25.8 Other adrenogenital disorder, unspecified E26.01 Conn's syndrome E26.02 Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism E26.1 Secondary hyperaldosteronism E26.8 Other hyperaldosteronism E26.8 Other hyperaldosteronism	E08.649	Diabetes mellitus due to underlying condition with hypoglycemia without coma
E11.65 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia  E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications  E13.8 Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications  E16.0 Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma  E16.1 Other hypoglycemia  E16.3 Increased secretion of glucagon  E16.4 Increased secretion of gastrin  E16.8 Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion  E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified  E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease  E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome  E24.3 Ectopic ACTH syndrome  E24.4 Alcohol-induced pseudo-Cushing's syndrome  E24.9 Cushing's syndrome  E24.9 Cushing's syndrome, unspecified  E25.0 Congenital adrenogenital disorders associated with enzyme deficiency  E25.9 Adrenogenital disorder, unspecified  E26.01 Conn's syndrome  E26.02 Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism  E26.1 Secondary hyperaldosteronism  E26.81 Bartter's syndrome  E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism	E10.65	
E11.8 Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications  E13.8 Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications  E16.0 Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma  E16.1 Other hypoglycemia  E16.3 Increased secretion of glucagon  E16.4 Increased secretion of gastrin  E16.8 Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion  E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified  E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease  E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome  E24.3 Ectopic ACTH syndrome  E24.4 Alcohol-induced pseudo-Cushing's syndrome  E24.8 Other Cushing's syndrome  E24.9 Cushing's syndrome, unspecified  E25.0 Congenital adrenogenital disorders associated with enzyme deficiency  E25.8 Other adrenogenital disorders  E25.9 Adrenogenital disorder, unspecified  E26.01 Conn's syndrome  E26.02 Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism  E26.1 Secondary hyperaldosteronism  E26.81 Bartter's syndrome  E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism	E10.8	Type 1 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications
E13.8 Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications  E16.0 Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma  E16.1 Other hypoglycemia  E16.3 Increased secretion of glucagon  E16.4 Increased secretion of gastrin  E16.8 Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion  E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified  E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease  E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome  E24.3 Ectopic ACTH syndrome  E24.4 Alcohol-induced pseudo-Cushing's syndrome  E24.9 Cushing's syndrome  E24.9 Cushing's syndrome  E25.0 Congenital adrenogenital disorders associated with enzyme deficiency  E25.8 Other adrenogenital disorders  E25.9 Adrenogenital disorder, unspecified  E26.01 Conn's syndrome  E26.02 Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism  E26.1 Secondary hyperaldosteronism  E26.81 Bartter's syndrome  E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism	E11.65	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with hyperglycemia
E16.0 Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma E16.1 Other hypoglycemia E16.3 Increased secretion of glucagon E16.4 Increased secretion of gastrin E16.8 Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome E24.3 Ectopic ACTH syndrome E24.4 Alcohol-induced pseudo-Cushing's syndrome E24.8 Other Cushing's syndrome E24.9 Cushing's syndrome, unspecified E25.0 Congenital adrenogenital disorders associated with enzyme deficiency E25.8 Other adrenogenital disorders E25.9 Adrenogenital disorder, unspecified E26.01 Conn's syndrome E26.02 Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism E26.1 Secondary hyperaldosteronism E26.81 Bartter's syndrome E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism	E11.8	Type 2 diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications
E16.1 Other hypoglycemia E16.3 Increased secretion of glucagon E16.4 Increased secretion of gastrin E16.8 Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome E24.3 Ectopic ACTH syndrome E24.4 Alcohol-induced pseudo-Cushing's syndrome E24.9 Other Cushing's syndrome E24.9 Cushing's syndrome, unspecified E25.0 Congenital adrenogenital disorders associated with enzyme deficiency E25.8 Other adrenogenital disorders E25.9 Adrenogenital disorder, unspecified E26.01 Conn's syndrome E26.02 Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism E26.1 Secondary hyperaldosteronism E26.81 Bartter's syndrome E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism	E13.8	Other specified diabetes mellitus with unspecified complications
E16.3 Increased secretion of glucagon E16.4 Increased secretion of gastrin E16.8 Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome E24.3 Ectopic ACTH syndrome E24.4 Alcohol-induced pseudo-Cushing's syndrome E24.8 Other Cushing's syndrome E24.9 Cushing's syndrome, unspecified E25.0 Congenital adrenogenital disorders associated with enzyme deficiency E25.8 Other adrenogenital disorders E25.9 Adrenogenital disorder, unspecified E26.01 Conn's syndrome E26.02 Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism E26.09 Other primary hyperaldosteronism E26.1 Secondary hyperaldosteronism E26.81 Bartter's syndrome E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism	E16.0	Drug-induced hypoglycemia without coma
E16.4 Increased secretion of gastrin  E16.8 Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion  E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified  E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease  E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome  E24.3 Ectopic ACTH syndrome  E24.4 Alcohol-induced pseudo-Cushing's syndrome  E24.8 Other Cushing's syndrome  E24.9 Cushing's syndrome, unspecified  E25.0 Congenital adrenogenital disorders associated with enzyme deficiency  E25.8 Other adrenogenital disorders  E25.9 Adrenogenital disorder, unspecified  E26.01 Conn's syndrome  E26.02 Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism  E26.09 Other primary hyperaldosteronism  E26.1 Secondary hyperaldosteronism  E26.81 Bartter's syndrome  E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism	E16.1	Other hypoglycemia
E16.8 Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion  E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified  E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease  E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome  E24.3 Ectopic ACTH syndrome  E24.4 Alcohol-induced pseudo-Cushing's syndrome  E24.8 Other Cushing's syndrome  E24.9 Cushing's syndrome, unspecified  E25.0 Congenital adrenogenital disorders associated with enzyme deficiency  E25.8 Other adrenogenital disorders  E25.9 Adrenogenital disorder, unspecified  E26.01 Conn's syndrome  E26.02 Gluccorticoid-remediable aldosteronism  E26.1 Secondary hyperaldosteronism  E26.81 Bartter's syndrome  E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism	E16.3	Increased secretion of glucagon
E16.9 Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified  E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease  E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome  E24.3 Ectopic ACTH syndrome  E24.4 Alcohol-induced pseudo-Cushing's syndrome  E24.8 Other Cushing's syndrome  E24.9 Cushing's syndrome, unspecified  E25.0 Congenital adrenogenital disorders associated with enzyme deficiency  E25.8 Other adrenogenital disorders  E25.9 Adrenogenital disorder, unspecified  E26.01 Conn's syndrome  E26.02 Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism  E26.1 Secondary hyperaldosteronism  E26.81 Bartter's syndrome  E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism	E16.4	Increased secretion of gastrin
E24.0 Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome E24.3 Ectopic ACTH syndrome E24.4 Alcohol-induced pseudo-Cushing's syndrome E24.8 Other Cushing's syndrome E24.9 Cushing's syndrome, unspecified E25.0 Congenital adrenogenital disorders associated with enzyme deficiency E25.8 Other adrenogenital disorders E25.9 Adrenogenital disorder, unspecified E26.01 Conn's syndrome E26.02 Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism E26.09 Other primary hyperaldosteronism E26.1 Secondary hyperaldosteronism E26.81 Bartter's syndrome E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism	E16.8	Other specified disorders of pancreatic internal secretion
E24.2 Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome E24.3 Ectopic ACTH syndrome E24.4 Alcohol-induced pseudo-Cushing's syndrome E24.8 Other Cushing's syndrome E24.9 Cushing's syndrome, unspecified E25.0 Congenital adrenogenital disorders associated with enzyme deficiency E25.8 Other adrenogenital disorders E25.9 Adrenogenital disorder, unspecified E26.01 Conn's syndrome E26.02 Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism E26.09 Other primary hyperaldosteronism E26.1 Secondary hyperaldosteronism E26.81 Bartter's syndrome E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism	E16.9	Disorder of pancreatic internal secretion, unspecified
E24.3 Ectopic ACTH syndrome  E24.4 Alcohol-induced pseudo-Cushing's syndrome  E24.8 Other Cushing's syndrome  E24.9 Cushing's syndrome, unspecified  E25.0 Congenital adrenogenital disorders associated with enzyme deficiency  E25.8 Other adrenogenital disorders  E25.9 Adrenogenital disorder, unspecified  E26.01 Conn's syndrome  E26.02 Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism  E26.09 Other primary hyperaldosteronism  E26.1 Secondary hyperaldosteronism  E26.81 Bartter's syndrome  E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism	E24.0	Pituitary-dependent Cushing's disease
E24.4 Alcohol-induced pseudo-Cushing's syndrome  E24.8 Other Cushing's syndrome  E24.9 Cushing's syndrome, unspecified  E25.0 Congenital adrenogenital disorders associated with enzyme deficiency  E25.8 Other adrenogenital disorders  E25.9 Adrenogenital disorder, unspecified  E26.01 Conn's syndrome  E26.02 Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism  E26.09 Other primary hyperaldosteronism  E26.1 Secondary hyperaldosteronism  E26.81 Bartter's syndrome  E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism	E24.2	Drug-induced Cushing's syndrome
E24.8 Other Cushing's syndrome  E24.9 Cushing's syndrome, unspecified  E25.0 Congenital adrenogenital disorders associated with enzyme deficiency  E25.8 Other adrenogenital disorders  E25.9 Adrenogenital disorder, unspecified  E26.01 Conn's syndrome  E26.02 Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism  E26.09 Other primary hyperaldosteronism  E26.1 Secondary hyperaldosteronism  E26.81 Bartter's syndrome  E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism	E24.3	Ectopic ACTH syndrome
E24.9 Cushing's syndrome, unspecified E25.0 Congenital adrenogenital disorders associated with enzyme deficiency E25.8 Other adrenogenital disorders E25.9 Adrenogenital disorder, unspecified E26.01 Conn's syndrome E26.02 Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism E26.09 Other primary hyperaldosteronism E26.1 Secondary hyperaldosteronism E26.81 Bartter's syndrome E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism	E24.4	Alcohol-induced pseudo-Cushing's syndrome
E25.0 Congenital adrenogenital disorders associated with enzyme deficiency E25.8 Other adrenogenital disorders E25.9 Adrenogenital disorder, unspecified E26.01 Conn's syndrome E26.02 Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism E26.09 Other primary hyperaldosteronism E26.1 Secondary hyperaldosteronism E26.81 Bartter's syndrome E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism	E24.8	Other Cushing's syndrome
E25.8 Other adrenogenital disorders  E25.9 Adrenogenital disorder, unspecified  E26.01 Conn's syndrome  E26.02 Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism  E26.09 Other primary hyperaldosteronism  E26.1 Secondary hyperaldosteronism  E26.81 Bartter's syndrome  E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism	E24.9	Cushing's syndrome, unspecified
E25.9 Adrenogenital disorder, unspecified  E26.01 Conn's syndrome  E26.02 Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism  E26.09 Other primary hyperaldosteronism  E26.1 Secondary hyperaldosteronism  E26.81 Bartter's syndrome  E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism	E25.0	Congenital adrenogenital disorders associated with enzyme deficiency
E26.01 Conn's syndrome E26.02 Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism E26.09 Other primary hyperaldosteronism E26.1 Secondary hyperaldosteronism E26.81 Bartter's syndrome E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism	E25.8	Other adrenogenital disorders
E26.02 Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism  E26.09 Other primary hyperaldosteronism  E26.1 Secondary hyperaldosteronism  E26.81 Bartter's syndrome  E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism	E25.9	Adrenogenital disorder, unspecified
E26.09 Other primary hyperaldosteronism E26.1 Secondary hyperaldosteronism E26.81 Bartter's syndrome E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism	E26.01	Conn's syndrome
E26.1 Secondary hyperaldosteronism E26.81 Bartter's syndrome E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism	E26.02	Glucocorticoid-remediable aldosteronism
E26.81 Bartter's syndrome E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism	E26.09	Other primary hyperaldosteronism
E26.89 Other hyperaldosteronism	E26.1	Secondary hyperaldosteronism
**	E26.81	Bartter's syndrome
E26.9 Hyperaldosteronism, unspecified	E26.89	Other hyperaldosteronism
	E26.9	Hyperaldosteronism, unspecified

E27.0	Other adrenocortical overactivity
E27.1	Primary adrenocortical insufficiency
E27.2	Addisonian crisis
E27.3	Drug-induced adrenocortical insufficiency
E27.40	Unspecified adrenocortical insufficiency
E27.49	Other adrenocortical insufficiency
E27.5	Adrenomedullary hyperfunction
E27.8	Other specified disorders of adrenal gland
E27.9	Disorder of adrenal gland, unspecified
E28.0	Estrogen excess
E28.1	Androgen excess
E28.2	Polycystic ovarian syndrome
E28.310	Symptomatic premature menopause
E28.319	Asymptomatic premature menopause
E28.39	Other primary ovarian failure
E28.8	Other ovarian dysfunction
E28.9	Ovarian dysfunction, unspecified
E35	Disorders of endocrine glands in diseases classified elsewhere
E80.4	Gilbert syndrome
E80.5	Crigler-Najjar syndrome
E80.6	Other disorders of bilirubin metabolism
E80.7	Disorder of bilirubin metabolism, unspecified
E83.10	Disorder of Iron Metabolism, Unspecified
E83.110	Hereditary Hemochromatosis
E83.111	Hemochromatosis Due to Repeated Red Blood Cell Transfusions
E83.118	Other Hemochromatosis
E83.119	Hemochromatosis, Unspecified
E83.19	Other Disorders of Iron Metabolism
E83.59	Other disorders of calcium metabolism
E89.40	Asymptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure
E89.41	Symptomatic postprocedural ovarian failure
E89.6	Postprocedural adrenocortical (-medullary) hypofunction
l12.0	Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 5 chronic kidney disease or end stage renal disease
I12.9	Hypertensive chronic kidney disease with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease
I13.0	Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease with heart failure and stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease
I13.10	Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 1 through stage 4 chronic kidney disease, or unspecified chronic kidney disease
l13.11	Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease without heart failure, with stage 5 chronic kidney disease, or end stage renal disease
I13.2	Hypertensive heart and chronic kidney disease with heart failure and with stage 5 chronic kidney disease, or end stage renal disease
I15.0	Renovascular hypertension

l15.2	Hypertension secondary to endocrine disorders
I15.8	Other secondary hypertension
I15.9	Secondary hypertension, unspecified
170.0	Atherosclerosis of aorta
I71.00	Dissection of unspecified site of aorta
171.010	Dissection of ascending aorta
171.011	Dissection of aortic arch
I71.012 I71.019	Dissection of descending thoracic aorta  Dissection of thoracic aorta, unspecified
171.019	Dissection of thoracic aorta, unspecified  Dissection of abdominal aorta
171.02	Dissection of thoracoabdominal aorta
171.10	
171.10	Thoracic aortic aneurysm, ruptured, unspecified  Aneurysm of the ascending aorta, ruptured
171.12	Aneurysm of the acrtic arch, ruptured  Aneurysm of the acrtic arch, ruptured
171.13	Aneurysm of the descending thoracic aorta, ruptured
171.20	Thoracic aortic aneurysm, without rupture, unspecified
171.21	Aneurysm of the ascending aorta, without rupture
I71.22	Aneurysm of the aortic arch, without rupture
I71.23	Aneurysm of the descending thoracic aorta, without rupture
I71.30	Abdominal aortic aneurysm, ruptured, unspecified
I71.31	Pararenal abdominal aortic aneurysm, ruptured
I71.32	Juxtarenal abdominal aortic aneurysm, ruptured
171.33	Infrarenal abdominal aortic aneurysm, ruptured
171.40	Abdominal aortic aneurysm, without rupture, unspecified
171.41	Pararenal abdominal aortic aneurysm, without rupture
171.42	Juxtarenal abdominal aortic aneurysm, without rupture
171.43	Infrarenal abdominal aortic aneurysm, without rupture
171.50	Thoracoabdominal aortic aneurysm, ruptured, unspecified
171.51 171.52	Supraceliac aneurysm of the abdominal aorta, ruptured  Paravisceral aneurysm of the abdominal aorta, ruptured
171.60	Thoracoabdominal aortic aneurysm, without rupture, unspecified
171.61	Supraceliac aneurysm of the abdominal aorta, without rupture
171.62	Paravisceral aneurysm of the abdominal aorta, without rupture
171.8	Aortic aneurysm of unspecified site, ruptured
171.9	Aortic aneurysm of unspecified site, without rupture
	·
172.2	Aneurysm of renal artery
172.3	Aneurysm of iliac artery
172.4	Aneurysm of artery of lower extremity
172.8	Aneurysm of other specified arteries
174.01	Saddle Embolus of Abdominal Aorta
174.09	Other Arterial Embolism and Thrombosis of Abdominal Aorta
177.0	Arteriovenous fistula, acquired
177.1	Stricture of artery
177.2	Rupture of artery
177.3	Arterial fibromuscular dysplasia
177.4	Celiac artery compression syndrome
177.5	Necrosis of artery
177.6	Arteritis, unspecified
11 1 .0	, mondo, unoposition

I77.810	Thoracic aortic ectasia
177.811	Abdominal aortic ectasia
177.812	Thoracoabdominal aortic ectasia
177.819	Aortic ectasia, unspecified site
177.89	Other specified disorders of arteries and arterioles
177.9	Disorder of arteries and arterioles, unspecified
179.0	Aneurysm of aorta in diseases classified elsewhere
I81	Portal vein thrombosis
182.0	Budd-Chiari syndrome
182.3	Embolism and thrombosis of renal vein
185.00	Esophageal varices without bleeding
I85.01	Esophageal varices with bleeding
186.2	Pelvic varices
188.0	Nonspecific mesenteric lymphadenitis
189.0	Lymphedema, not elsewhere classified
J86.0	Pyothorax with fistula
K21.9	Gastro-esophageal reflux disease without esophagitis
K22.3	Perforation of esophagus
K22.6	Gastro-esophageal laceration-hemorrhage syndrome
K22.70	Barrett's esophagus without dysplasia
K22.710	Barrett's esophagus with low grade dysplasia
K22.711	Barrett's esophagus with high grade dysplasia
K22.719	Barrett's esophagus with dysplasia, unspecified
K22.8	Other specified diseases of esophagus
K23	Disorders of esophagus in diseases classified elsewhere
K25.0	Acute gastric ulcer with hemorrhage
K25.1	Acute gastric ulcer with perforation
K25.2	Acute gastric ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation
K25.3	Acute gastric ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation
K25.4	Chronic or unspecified gastric ulcer with hemorrhage
K25.5	Chronic or unspecified gastric ulcer with perforation
K25.6	Chronic or unspecified gastric ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation
K25.7	Chronic gastric ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation
K25.9	Gastric ulcer, unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or perforation
K26.0	Acute duodenal ulcer with hemorrhage
K26.1	Acute duodenal ulcer with perforation
K26.2	Acute duodenal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation
K26.3	Acute duodenal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation
K26.4	Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with hemorrhage
K26.5	Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with perforation
K26.6	Chronic or unspecified duodenal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation
K27.0	Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with hemorrhage
K27.1	Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with perforation

K27.2	Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation
K27.3	Acute peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation
K27.4	Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with hemorrhage
K27.5	Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with perforation
K27.6	Chronic or unspecified peptic ulcer, site unspecified, with both hemorrhage and perforation
K27.7	Chronic peptic ulcer, site unspecified, without hemorrhage or perforation
K27.9	Peptic ulcer, site unspecified, unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or perforation
K28.0	Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage
K28.1	Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation
K28.2	Acute gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation
K28.3	Acute gastrojejunal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation
K28.4	Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with hemorrhage
K28.5	Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with perforation
K28.6	Chronic or unspecified gastrojejunal ulcer with both hemorrhage and perforation
K28.7	Chronic gastrojejunal ulcer without hemorrhage or perforation
K28.9	Gastrojejunal ulcer, unspecified as acute or chronic, without hemorrhage or perforation
K29.00	Acute gastritis without bleeding
K29.01	Acute gastritis with bleeding
K29.20	Alcoholic gastritis without bleeding
K29.21	Alcoholic gastritis with bleeding
K29.30	Chronic superficial gastritis without bleeding
K29.31	Chronic superficial gastritis with bleeding
K29.40	Chronic atrophic gastritis without bleeding
K29.41	Chronic atrophic gastritis with bleeding
K29.50	Unspecified chronic gastritis without bleeding
K29.51	Unspecified chronic gastritis with bleeding
K29.60	Other gastritis without bleeding
K29.61	Other gastritis with bleeding
K29.70	Gastritis, unspecified, without bleeding
K29.71	Gastritis, unspecified, with bleeding
K29.80	Duodenitis without bleeding
K29.81	Duodenitis with bleeding
K29.90	Gastroduodenitis, unspecified, without bleeding
K29.91	Gastroduodenitis, unspecified, with bleeding
K31.3	Pylorospasm, not elsewhere classified
K31.7	Polyp of stomach and duodenum
K31.811	Angiodysplasia of stomach and duodenum with bleeding
K31.819	Angiodysplasia of stomach and duodenum without bleeding
K31.82	Dieulafoy lesion (hemorrhagic) of stomach and duodenum
K31.89	Other diseases of stomach and duodenum
K35.200	Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, without perforation or abscess
	<u> </u>

K35.201	Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, with perforation, without abscess
K35.209	Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, without abscess, unspecified as to perforation
K35.210	Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, without perforation, with abscess
K35.211	Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, with perforation and abscess
K35.219	Acute appendicitis with generalized peritonitis, with abscess, unspecified as to perforation
K35.30	Acute appendicitis with localized peritonitis, without perforation or gangrene
K35.31	Acute appendicitis with localized peritonitis and gangrene, without perforation
K35.32	Acute appendicitis with perforation and localized peritonitis, without abscess
K35.33	Acute appendicitis with perforation and localized peritonitis, with abscess
K35.80	Unspecified acute appendicitis
K35.890	Other acute appendicitis without perforation or gangrene
K35.891	Other acute appendicitis without perforation, with gangrene
K36	Other appendicitis
K37	Unspecified appendicitis
K38.0	Hyperplasia of appendix
K38.1	Appendicular concretions
K38.2	Diverticulum of appendix
K38.3	Fistula of appendix
K38.8	Other specified diseases of appendix
K38.9	Disease of appendix, unspecified
K40.00	Bilateral inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K40.01	Bilateral inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, recurrent
K40.10	Bilateral inguinal hernia, with gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K40.11	Bilateral inguinal hernia, with gangrene, recurrent
K40.20	Bilateral inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K40.21	Bilateral inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent
K40.30	Unilateral inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K40.31	Unilateral inguinal hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, recurrent
K40.40	Unilateral inguinal hernia, with gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K40.41	Unilateral inguinal hernia, with gangrene, recurrent
K40.90	Unilateral inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K40.91	Unilateral inguinal hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent
K41.00	Bilateral femoral hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K41.01	Bilateral femoral hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, recurrent
K41.10	Bilateral femoral hernia, with gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K41.11	Bilateral femoral hernia, with gangrene, recurrent
K41.20	Bilateral femoral hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K41.21	Bilateral femoral hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent
K41.30	Unilateral femoral hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K41.31	Unilateral femoral hernia, with obstruction, without gangrene, recurrent
K41.40	Unilateral femoral hernia, with gangrene, not specified as recurrent

K41.41	Unilateral femoral hernia, with gangrene, recurrent
K41.90	Unilateral femoral hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, not specified as recurrent
K41.91	Unilateral femoral hernia, without obstruction or gangrene, recurrent
K42.0	Umbilical hernia with obstruction, without gangrene
K42.1	Umbilical hernia with gangrene
K42.9	Umbilical hernia without obstruction or gangrene
K43.0	Incisional hernia with obstruction, without gangrene
K43.1	Incisional hernia with gangrene
K43.2	Incisional hernia without obstruction or gangrene
K43.3	Parastomal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene
K43.4	Parastomal hernia with gangrene
K43.5	Parastomal hernia without obstruction or gangrene
K43.6	Other and unspecified ventral hernia with obstruction, without gangrene
K43.7	Other and unspecified ventral hernia with gangrene
K43.9	Ventral hernia without obstruction or gangrene
K44.0	Diaphragmatic hernia with obstruction, without gangrene
K44.1	Diaphragmatic hernia with gangrene
K44.9	Diaphragmatic hernia without obstruction or gangrene
K45.0	Other specified abdominal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene
K45.1	Other specified abdominal hernia with gangrene
K45.8	Other specified abdominal hernia without obstruction or gangrene
K46.0	Unspecified abdominal hernia with obstruction, without gangrene
K46.1	Unspecified abdominal hernia with gangrene
K46.9	Unspecified abdominal hernia without obstruction or gangrene
K50.00	Crohn's disease of small intestine without complications
K50.011	Crohn's disease of small intestine with rectal bleeding
K50.012	Crohn's disease of small intestine with intestinal obstruction
K50.013	Crohn's disease of small intestine with fistula
K50.014	Crohn's disease of small intestine with abscess
K50.018	Crohn's disease of small intestine with other complication
K50.019	Crohn's disease of small intestine with unspecified complications
K50.112	Crohn's disease of large intestine with intestinal obstruction
K50.113	Crohn's disease of large intestine with fistula
K50.114	Crohn's disease of large intestine with abscess
K50.812	Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with intestinal obstruction
K50.813	Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with fistula
K50.814	Crohn's disease of both small and large intestine with abscess
K50.90	Crohn's disease, unspecified, without complications
K50.911	Crohn's disease, unspecified, with rectal bleeding
K50.912	Crohn's disease, unspecified, with intestinal obstruction
K50.913	Crohn's disease, unspecified, with fistula
K50.914	Crohn's disease, unspecified, with abscess
K50.918	Crohn's disease, unspecified, with other complication

K50.919	Crohn's disease, unspecified, with unspecified complications
K51.00	Ulcerative (chronic) pancolitis without complications
K51.011	Ulcerative (chronic) pancolitis with rectal bleeding
K51.012	Ulcerative (chronic) pancolitis with intestinal obstruction
K51.013	Ulcerative (chronic) pancolitis with fistula
K51.014	Ulcerative (chronic) pancolitis with abscess
K51.018	Ulcerative (chronic) pancolitis with other complication
K51.019	Ulcerative (chronic) pancolitis with unspecified complications
K51.20	Ulcerative (chronic) proctitis without complications
K51.211	Ulcerative (chronic) proctitis with rectal bleeding
K51.212	Ulcerative (chronic) proctitis with intestinal obstruction
K51.213	Ulcerative (chronic) proctitis with fistula
K51.214	Ulcerative (chronic) proctitis with abscess
K51.218	Ulcerative (chronic) proctitis with other complication
K51.219	Ulcerative (chronic) proctitis with unspecified complications
K51.30	Ulcerative (chronic) rectosigmoiditis without complications
K51.311	Ulcerative (chronic) rectosigmoiditis with rectal bleeding
K51.312	Ulcerative (chronic) rectosigmoiditis with intestinal obstruction
K51.313	Ulcerative (chronic) rectosigmoiditis with fistula
K51.314	Ulcerative (chronic) rectosigmoiditis with abscess
K51.318	Ulcerative (chronic) rectosigmoiditis with other complication
K51.319	Ulcerative (chronic) rectosigmoiditis with unspecified complications
K51.40	Inflammatory polyps of colon without complications
K51.411	Inflammatory polyps of colon with rectal bleeding
K51.412	Inflammatory polyps of colon with intestinal obstruction
K51.413	Inflammatory polyps of colon with fistula
K51.414	Inflammatory polyps of colon with abscess
K51.418	Inflammatory polyps of colon with other complication
K51.419	Inflammatory polyps of colon with unspecified complications
K51.50	Left sided colitis without complications
K51.511	Left sided colitis with rectal bleeding
K51.512	Left sided colitis with intestinal obstruction
K51.513	Left sided colitis with fistula
K51.514	Left sided colitis with abscess
K51.518	Left sided colitis with other complication
K51.519	Left sided colitis with unspecified complications
K51.80	Other ulcerative colitis without complications
K51.811	Other ulcerative colitis with rectal bleeding
K51.812	Other ulcerative colitis with intestinal obstruction
K51.813	Other ulcerative colitis with fistula
K51.814	Other ulcerative colitis with abscess
K51.818	Other ulcerative colitis with other complication
K51.819	Other ulcerative colitis with unspecified complications

K51.90	Ulcerative colitis, unspecified, without complications
K51.911	Ulcerative colitis, unspecified with rectal bleeding
K51.912	Ulcerative colitis, unspecified with intestinal obstruction
K51.913	Ulcerative colitis, unspecified with fistula
K51.914	Ulcerative colitis, unspecified with abscess
K51.918	Ulcerative colitis, unspecified with other complication
K51.919	Ulcerative colitis, unspecified with unspecified complications
K52.0	Gastroenteritis and colitis due to radiation
K52.1	Toxic gastroenteritis and colitis
K52.21	Food protein-induced enterocolitis syndrome
K52.22	Food protein-induced enteropathy
K52.29	Other allergic and dietetic gastroenteritis and colitis
K52.3	Indeterminate colitis
K52.81	Eosinophilic gastritis or gastroenteritis
K52.82	Eosinophilic colitis
K52.831	Collagenous colitis
K52.832	Lymphocytic colitis
K52.838	Other microscopic colitis
K52.839	Microscopic colitis, unspecified
K52.89	Other specified noninfective gastroenteritis and colitis
K52.9	Noninfective gastroenteritis and colitis, unspecified
K55.011	Focal (segmental) acute (reversible) ischemia of small intestine
K55.012	Diffuse acute (reversible) ischemia of small intestine
K55.019	Acute (reversible) ischemia of small intestine, extent unspecified
K55.021	Focal (segmental) acute infarction of small intestine
K55.022	Diffuse acute infarction of small intestine
K55.029	Acute infarction of small intestine, extent unspecified
K55.031	Focal (segmental) acute (reversible) ischemia of large intestine
K55.032	Diffuse acute (reversible) ischemia of large intestine
K55.039	Acute (reversible) ischemia of large intestine, extent unspecified
K55.041	Focal (segmental) acute infarction of large intestine
K55.042	Diffuse acute infarction of large intestine
K55.049	Acute infarction of large intestine, extent unspecified
K55.051	Focal (segmental) acute (reversible) ischemia of intestine, part unspecified
K55.052	Diffuse acute (reversible) ischemia of intestine, part unspecified
K55.059	Acute (reversible) ischemia of intestine, part and extent unspecified
K55.061	Focal (segmental) acute infarction of intestine, part unspecified
K55.062	Diffuse acute infarction of intestine, part unspecified
K55.069	Acute infarction of intestine, part and extent unspecified
K55.1	Chronic vascular disorders of intestine
K55.30	Necrotizing enterocolitis, unspecified
K55.31	Stage 1 necrotizing enterocolitis
K55.32	Stage 2 necrotizing enterocolitis

K55.33	Stage 3 necrotizing enterocolitis
K55.8	Other vascular disorders of intestine
K55.9	Vascular disorder of intestine, unspecified
K56.0	Paralytic ileus
K56.1	Intussusception
K56.2	Volvulus
K56.3	Gallstone ileus
K56.41	Fecal impaction
K56.49	Other impaction of intestine
K56.50	Intestinal adhesions [bands], unspecified as to partial versus complete obstruction
K56.51	Intestinal adhesions [bands], with partial obstruction
K56.52	Intestinal adhesions [bands] with complete obstruction
K56.600	<u> </u>
K56.601	Partial intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to cause  Complete intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to cause
K56.609	Unspecified intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to partial versus complete obstruction
K56.690	Other partial intestinal obstruction
K56.691	Other complete intestinal obstruction
K56.699	Other intestinal obstruction unspecified as to partial versus complete obstruction
K56.7	lleus, unspecified
K57.00	Diverticulitis of small intestine with perforation and abscess without bleeding
K57.01	Diverticulitis of small intestine with perforation and abscess with bleeding
K57.20	Diverticulitis of large intestine with perforation and abscess without bleeding
K57.21	Diverticulitis of large intestine with perforation and abscess with bleeding
K57.30	Diverticulosis of large intestine without perforation or abscess without bleeding
K57.32	Diverticulitis of large intestine without perforation or abscess without bleeding
K57.40	Diverticulitis of both small and large intestine with perforation and abscess without bleeding
K57.41	Diverticulitis of both small and large intestine with perforation and abscess with bleeding
K57.50	Diverticulosis of both small and large intestine without perforation or abscess without bleeding
K57.52	Diverticulitis of both small and large intestine without perforation or abscess without bleeding
K57.80	Diverticulitis of intestine, part unspecified, with perforation and abscess without bleeding
K57.81	Diverticulitis of intestine, part unspecified, with perforation and abscess with bleeding
K57.90	Diverticulosis of intestine, part unspecified, without perforation or abscess without bleeding
K57.92	Diverticulitis of intestine, part unspecified, without perforation or abscess without bleeding
K58.1	Irritable bowel syndrome with constipation
K58.2	Mixed irritable bowel syndrome
K58.8	Other irritable bowel syndrome
K59.00	Constipation, unspecified

K59.02	Outlet dysfunction constipation
K59.03	Drug induced constipation
K59.04	Chronic idiopathic constipation
K59.09	Other constipation
K59.31	Toxic megacolon
K59.39	Other megacolon
K60.0	Acute anal fissure
K60.1	Chronic anal fissure
K60.2	Anal fissure, unspecified
K60.3	Anal fistula
K60.4	Rectal fistula
K60.5	Anorectal fistula
K61.0	Anal abscess
K61.1	Rectal abscess
K61.2	Anorectal abscess
K61.31	Horseshoe abscess
K61.39	Other ischiorectal abscess
K61.4	Intrasphincteric abscess
K61.5	Supralevator abscess
K63.0	Abscess of intestine
K63.1	Perforation of intestine (nontraumatic)
K63.2	Fistula of intestine
K63.3	Ulcer of intestine
K63.4	Enteroptosis
K63.5	Polyp of colon
K63.8211	Small intestinal bacterial overgrowth, hydrogen-subtype
K63.8212	Small intestinal bacterial overgrowth, hydrogen sulfide-subtype
K63.8219	Small intestinal bacterial overgrowth, unspecified
K63.822	Small intestinal fungal overgrowth
K63.829	Intestinal methanogen overgrowth, unspecified
K63.89	Other specified diseases of intestine
K63.9	Disease of intestine, unspecified
K65.0	Generalized (acute) peritonitis
K65.1	Peritoneal abscess
K65.2	Spontaneous bacterial peritonitis
K65.3	Choleperitonitis
K65.4	Sclerosing mesenteritis
K65.8	Other peritonitis
K65.9	Peritonitis, unspecified
K66.0	Peritoneal adhesions (postprocedural) (postinfection)
K66.1	Hemoperitoneum
K66.8	
1100.0	Other specified disorders of peritoneum

K68.12	Psoas muscle abscess
K68.19	Other retroperitoneal abscess
K68.2	Retroperitoneal fibrosis
K68.3	Retroperitoneal hematoma
K68.9	Other disorders of retroperitoneum
K70.0	Alcoholic fatty liver
K70.10	Alcoholic hepatitis without ascites
K70.11	Alcoholic hepatitis with ascites
K70.2	Alcoholic fibrosis and sclerosis of liver
K70.30	Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver without ascites
K70.31	Alcoholic cirrhosis of liver with ascites
K70.40	Alcoholic hepatic failure without coma
K70.41	Alcoholic hepatic failure with coma
K70.9	Alcoholic liver disease, unspecified
K72.10	Chronic hepatic failure without coma
K72.11	Chronic hepatic failure with coma
K72.90	Hepatic failure, unspecified without coma
K72.91	Hepatic failure, unspecified with coma
K73.0	Chronic persistent hepatitis, not elsewhere classified
K73.1	Chronic lobular hepatitis, not elsewhere classified
K73.2	Chronic active hepatitis, not elsewhere classified
K73.8	Other chronic hepatitis, not elsewhere classified
K73.9	Chronic hepatitis, unspecified
K74.00	Hepatic fibrosis, unspecified
K74.01	Hepatic fibrosis, early fibrosis
K74.02	Hepatic fibrosis, advanced fibrosis
K74.1	Hepatic sclerosis
K74.2	Hepatic fibrosis with hepatic sclerosis
K74.3	Primary biliary cirrhosis
K74.4	Secondary biliary cirrhosis
K74.5	Biliary cirrhosis, unspecified
K74.60	Unspecified cirrhosis of liver
K74.69	Other cirrhosis of liver
K75.0	Abscess of liver
K75.4	Autoimmune hepatitis
K75.81	Nonalcoholic steatohepatitis (NASH)
K76.0	Fatty (change of) liver, not elsewhere classified
K76.1	Chronic passive congestion of liver
K76.3	Infarction of liver
K76.5	Hepatic veno-occlusive disease
K76.6	Portal hypertension
K76.81	
	Hepatopulmonary syndrome

K76.89	Other specified diseases of liver
K76.9	Liver disease, unspecified
K77	Liver disorders in diseases classified elsewhere
K80.00	Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.01	Calculus of gallbladder with acute cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.10	Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.11	Calculus of gallbladder with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.12	Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.13	Calculus of gallbladder with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.18	Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.19	Calculus of gallbladder with other cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.20	Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.21	Calculus of gallbladder without cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.30	Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, without obstruction
K80.31	Calculus of bile duct with cholangitis, unspecified, with obstruction
K80.32	Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis without obstruction
K80.33	Calculus of bile duct with acute cholangitis with obstruction
K80.34	Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis without obstruction
K80.35	Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholangitis with obstruction
K80.36	Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis without obstruction
K80.37	Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholangitis with obstruction
K80.40	Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction
K80.41	Calculus of bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction
K80.42	Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.43	Calculus of bile duct with acute cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.44	Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.45	Calculus of bile duct with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.46	Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.47	Calculus of bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.50	Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.51	Calculus of bile duct without cholangitis or cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.60	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, without obstruction
K80.61	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with cholecystitis, unspecified, with obstruction
K80.62	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with acute cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.63	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with acute cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.64	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with chronic cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.65	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with chronic cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.66	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.67	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct with acute and chronic cholecystitis with obstruction
K80.70	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct without cholecystitis without obstruction
K80.71	Calculus of gallbladder and bile duct without cholecystitis with obstruction

K80.81 Other cholelithiasis with obstruction K81.0 Acute cholecystitis K81.1 Chronic cholecystitis K81.2 Acute cholecystitis with chronic cholecystitis K81.9 Cholecystitis, unspecified K82.0 Obstruction of gallbladder K82.1 Hydrops of gallbladder K82.1 Perforation of gallbladder K82.2 Perforation of gallbladder K82.3 Fistula of gallbladder K82.4 Cholesterolosis of gallbladder K82.8 Other specified diseases of gallbladder K82.9 Disease of gallbladder in cholecystitis K82.1 Perforation of gallbladder in cholecystitis K82.1 Gangrene of gallbladder in cholecystitis K82.2 Perforation of gallbladder in cholecystitis K83.0 Disease of gallbladder in cholecystitis K83.1 Primary sclerosing cholangitis K83.2 Perforation of bile duct K83.2 Perforation of bile duct K83.3 Fistula of bile duct K83.3 Fistula of bile duct K83.4 Spasm of sphincter of Oddi K83.5 Biliary cyst K83.8 Other specified diseases of biliary tract K83.9 Disease of biliary tract, unspecified K85.00 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.01 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.10 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.11 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.12 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.2 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.3 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.3 Drug	K80.80	Other cholelithiasis without obstruction
K81.1 Chronic cholecystitis K81.2 Acute cholecystitis with chronic cholecystitis K81.2 Acute cholecystitis with chronic cholecystitis K82.0 Cholecystitis, unspecified K82.1 Hydrops of gallbladder K82.1 Hydrops of gallbladder K82.2 Perforation of gallbladder K82.3 Fistula of gallbladder K82.4 Cholesterolosis of gallbladder K82.8 Other specified diseases of gallbladder K82.9 Disease of gallbladder, unspecified K82.1 Perforation of gallbladder in cholecystitis K82.2 Perforation of gallbladder in cholecystitis K82.3 Perforation of gallbladder in cholecystitis K83.0 Primary sclerosing cholangitis K83.1 Primary sclerosing cholangitis K83.2 Perforation of bile duct K83.3 Fistula of bile duct K83.3 Fistula of bile duct K83.4 Spasm of sphincter of Oddi K83.5 Biliary cyst K83.8 Other specified diseases of biliary tract K83.9 Disease of biliary tract, unspecified K85.00 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.01 Biliary acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.01 Biliary acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.11 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.10 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.11 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.12 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.13 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.2 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.3 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.3 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.8 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.9 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.9 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis Acute pancreatitis wi	K80.81	Other cholelithiasis with obstruction
K81.2 Acute cholecystitis with chronic cholecystitis K81.9 Cholecystitis, unspecified K82.0 Obstruction of gallbladder K82.1 Hydrops of gallbladder K82.2 Perforation of gallbladder K82.2 Perforation of gallbladder K82.3 Fistula of gallbladder K82.4 Cholesterolosis of gallbladder K82.8 Other specified diseases of gallbladder K82.9 Disease of gallbladder in cholecystitis K82.A1 Gangrene of gallbladder in cholecystitis K82.A2 Perforation of gallbladder in cholecystitis K83.01 Primary sclerosing cholangitis K83.01 Primary sclerosing cholangitis K83.1 Obstruction of bile duct K83.2 Perforation of bile duct K83.3 Fistula of bile duct K83.3 Fistula of bile duct K83.4 Spasm of sphincter of Oddi K83.5 Biliary cyst K83.8 Other specified diseases of biliary tract K83.9 Disease of biliary tract, unspecified K85.00 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.01 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.01 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.10 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.11 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.12 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.2 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.2 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.3 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.3 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.3 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.8 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.9 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.9 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.9 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified	K81.0	Acute cholecystitis
K81.9 Cholecystitis, unspecified K82.0 Obstruction of gallbladder K82.1 Hydrops of gallbladder K82.2 Perforation of gallbladder K82.3 Fistula of gallbladder K82.4 Cholesterolosis of gallbladder K82.8 Other specified diseases of gallbladder K82.9 Disease of gallbladder unspecified K82.9 Disease of gallbladder unspecified K82.1 Gangrene of gallbladder in cholecystitis K82.2 Perforation of gallbladder in cholecystitis K83.01 Primary sclerosing cholangitis K83.09 Other cholangitis K83.1 Obstruction of bile duct K83.2 Perforation of bile duct K83.3 Fistula of bile duct K83.4 Spasm of sphincter of Oddi K83.5 Biliary cyst K83.8 Other specified diseases of biliary tract K83.9 Disease of biliary tract, unspecified K85.00 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.11 Biliary acute pancreatitis with unifected necrosis K85.10 Biliary acute pancreatitis with unifected necrosis K85.11 Biliary acute pancreatitis with unifected necrosis K85.12 Biliary acute pancreatitis with unifected necrosis K85.2 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.2 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.2 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.3 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.3 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.3 Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.3 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.3 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.9 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified	K81.1	Chronic cholecystitis
K82.0 Obstruction of gallbladder K82.1 Hydrops of gallbladder K82.2 Perforation of gallbladder K82.3 Fistula of gallbladder K82.4 Cholesterolosis of gallbladder K82.8 Other specified diseases of gallbladder K82.9 Disease of gallbladder unspecified K82.A1 Gangrene of gallbladder in cholecystitis K82.A2 Perforation of gallbladder in cholecystitis K82.A3 Perforation of gallbladder in cholecystitis K83.01 Primary sclerosing cholangitis K83.01 Primary sclerosing cholangitis K83.03 Other cholangitis K83.1 Obstruction of bile duct K83.2 Perforation of bile duct K83.3 Fistula of bile duct K83.3 Fistula of bile duct K83.3 Fistula of bile duct K83.4 Spasm of sphincter of Oddi K83.5 Biliary cyst K83.8 Other specified diseases of biliary tract K83.9 Disease of biliary tract, unspecified K85.00 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.01 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.02 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.11 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.12 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.13 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.2 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.2 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.3 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.3 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.3 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.3 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.8 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.8 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.9 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified K85.9 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified	K81.2	Acute cholecystitis with chronic cholecystitis
K82.1 Hydrops of gallbladder K82.2 Perforation of gallbladder K82.3 Fistula of gallbladder K82.4 Cholesterolosis of gallbladder K82.8 Other specified diseases of gallbladder K82.9 Disease of gallbladder in cholecystitis K82.9 Perforation of gallbladder in cholecystitis K82.1 Gangrene of gallbladder in cholecystitis K83.01 Primary sclerosing cholangitis K83.01 Primary sclerosing cholangitis K83.03 Other cholangitis K83.1 Obstruction of bile duct K83.2 Perforation of bile duct K83.3 Fistula of bile duct K83.3 Fistula of bile duct K83.4 Spasm of sphincter of Oddi K83.5 Biliary cyst K83.8 Other specified diseases of biliary tract K83.9 Disease of biliary tract, unspecified K85.00 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.01 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.10 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.11 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.12 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.13 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.14 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.2 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.2 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.3 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.3 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.3 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.9 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.9 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified	K81.9	
K82.2 Perforation of gallbladder K82.3 Fistula of gallbladder K82.4 Cholesterolosis of gallbladder K82.8 Other specified diseases of gallbladder K82.9 Disease of gallbladder, unspecified K82.9 Disease of gallbladder in cholecystitis K82.A1 Gangrene of gallbladder in cholecystitis K82.A2 Perforation of gallbladder in cholecystitis K83.01 Primary sclerosing cholangitis K83.09 Other cholangitis K83.1 Obstruction of bile duct K83.2 Perforation of bile duct K83.3 Fistula of bile duct K83.3 Fistula of bile duct K83.4 Spasm of sphincter of Oddi K83.5 Biliary cyst K83.8 Other specified diseases of biliary tract K83.9 Disease of biliary tract, unspecified K85.00 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.01 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.02 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.10 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.11 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.12 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.20 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.21 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.22 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.33 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.34 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.35 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.36 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.37 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.38 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.39 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.30 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.31 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.32 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis	K82.0	Obstruction of gallbladder
K82.3 Fistula of gallbladder K82.4 Cholesterolosis of gallbladder K82.8 Other specified diseases of gallbladder K82.9 Disease of gallbladder, unspecified K82.9 Perforation of gallbladder in cholecystitis K82.A1 Gangrene of gallbladder in cholecystitis K82.A2 Perforation of gallbladder in cholecystitis K83.01 Primary sclerosing cholangitis K83.01 Primary sclerosing cholangitis K83.01 Obstruction of bile duct K83.1 Obstruction of bile duct K83.2 Perforation of bile duct K83.3 Fistula of bile duct K83.3 Fistula of bile duct K83.4 Spasm of sphincter of Oddi K83.5 Biliary cyst K83.8 Other specified diseases of biliary tract K83.9 Disease of biliary tract, unspecified K85.00 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.01 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.02 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.10 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.11 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.12 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.20 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.21 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.22 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.30 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.33 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.34 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.85 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.80 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.92 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis	K82.1	Hydrops of gallbladder
K82.4 Cholesterolosis of gallbladder K82.8 Other specified diseases of gallbladder K82.9 Disease of gallbladder, unspecified K82.A1 Gangrene of gallbladder in cholecystitis K82.A2 Perforation of gallbladder in cholecystitis K83.01 Primary sclerosing cholangitis K83.09 Other cholangitis K83.1 Obstruction of bile duct K83.2 Perforation of bile duct K83.3 Fistula of bile duct K83.3 Fistula of bile duct K83.4 Spasm of sphincter of Oddi K83.5 Biliary cyst K83.8 Other specified diseases of biliary tract K83.9 Disease of biliary tract, unspecified K85.00 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.01 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.02 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.11 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.12 Biliary acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.12 Biliary acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.20 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.21 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.22 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.33 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.33 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.34 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.85 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.80 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.82 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified	K82.2	Perforation of gallbladder
K82.8 Other specified diseases of gallbladder K82.9 Disease of gallbladder, unspecified K82.A1 Gangrene of gallbladder in cholecystitis K82.A2 Perforation of gallbladder in cholecystitis K83.01 Primary sclerosing cholangitis K83.09 Other cholangitis K83.1 Obstruction of bile duct K83.2 Perforation of bile duct K83.3 Fistula of bile duct K83.3 Fistula of bile duct K83.4 Spasm of sphincter of Oddi K83.5 Biliary cyst K83.8 Other specified diseases of biliary tract K83.9 Disease of biliary tract, unspecified K85.00 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.01 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.02 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.10 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.11 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.12 Biliary acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.20 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.21 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.22 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.33 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.33 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.34 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.35 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.80 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.82 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.83 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis	K82.3	Fistula of gallbladder
K82.9 Disease of gallbladder, unspecified K82.A1 Gangrene of gallbladder in cholecystitis K82.A2 Perforation of gallbladder in cholecystitis K83.01 Primary sclerosing cholangitis K83.09 Other cholangitis K83.1 Obstruction of bile duct K83.2 Perforation of bile duct K83.3 Fistula of bile duct K83.3 Fistula of bile duct K83.4 Spasm of sphincter of Oddi K83.5 Biliary cyst K83.8 Other specified diseases of biliary tract Disease of biliary tract, unspecified K85.00 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.01 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.10 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.11 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.12 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.20 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.21 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.22 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.23 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.33 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.34 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.35 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.36 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.87 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.88 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.89 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.90 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified C85.92 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified	K82.4	Cholesterolosis of gallbladder
K82.A1       Gangrene of gallbladder in cholecystitis         K82.A2       Perforation of gallbladder in cholecystitis         K83.01       Primary sclerosing cholangitis         K83.09       Other cholangitis         K83.1       Obstruction of bile duct         K83.2       Perforation of bile duct         K83.3       Fistula of bile duct         K83.4       Spasm of sphincter of Oddi         K83.5       Biliary cyst         K83.8       Other specified diseases of biliary tract         K83.9       Disease of biliary tract, unspecified         K85.00       Idiopathic acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection         K85.01       Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis         K85.10       Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.11       Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.12       Biliary acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis         K85.20       Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.21       Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.31       Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.32       Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.80       Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis	K82.8	Other specified diseases of gallbladder
K82.A1       Gangrene of gallbladder in cholecystitis         K82.A2       Perforation of gallbladder in cholecystitis         K83.01       Primary sclerosing cholangitis         K83.09       Other cholangitis         K83.1       Obstruction of bile duct         K83.2       Perforation of bile duct         K83.3       Fistula of bile duct         K83.4       Spasm of sphincter of Oddi         K83.5       Biliary cyst         K83.8       Other specified diseases of biliary tract         K83.9       Disease of biliary tract, unspecified         K85.00       Idiopathic acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection         K85.01       Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis         K85.10       Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.11       Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.12       Biliary acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis         K85.20       Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.21       Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.31       Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.32       Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.80       Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis	K82.9	Disease of gallbladder, unspecified
K83.01 Primary sclerosing cholangitis K83.09 Other cholangitis K83.1 Obstruction of bile duct K83.2 Perforation of bile duct K83.3 Fistula of bile duct K83.4 Spasm of sphincter of Oddi K83.5 Biliary cyst K83.8 Other specified diseases of biliary tract K83.9 Disease of biliary tract, unspecified K85.00 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.01 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.02 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.10 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.11 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.12 Biliary acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.20 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.21 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.22 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.30 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.33 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.34 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.35 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis C85.36 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.87 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.88 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.89 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis C85.90 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified C85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified C85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified	K82.A1	
K83.09 Other cholangitis  K83.1 Obstruction of bile duct  K83.2 Perforation of bile duct  K83.3 Fistula of bile duct  K83.4 Spasm of sphincter of Oddi  K83.5 Biliary cyst  K83.8 Other specified diseases of biliary tract  K83.9 Disease of biliary tract, unspecified  K85.00 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection  K85.01 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.02 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.10 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.11 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.12 Biliary acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis  K85.20 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection  K85.21 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.22 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.30 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.33 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.34 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.35 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.30 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis  K85.32 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.33 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.30 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.31 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.32 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.33 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.40 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.50 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified  K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified	K82.A2	Perforation of gallbladder in cholecystitis
K83.1 Obstruction of bile duct  K83.2 Perforation of bile duct  K83.3 Fistula of bile duct  K83.4 Spasm of sphincter of Oddi  K83.5 Biliary cyst  K83.8 Other specified diseases of biliary tract  K83.9 Disease of biliary tract, unspecified  K85.00 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection  K85.01 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.02 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.10 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.11 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.12 Biliary acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis  K85.20 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection  K85.21 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.22 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection  K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection  K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.33 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.34 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.35 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.80 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.90 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified  K85.92 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified	K83.01	Primary sclerosing cholangitis
K83.2       Perforation of bile duct         K83.3       Fistula of bile duct         K83.4       Spasm of sphincter of Oddi         K83.5       Biliary cyst         K83.8       Other specified diseases of biliary tract         K83.9       Disease of biliary tract, unspecified         K85.00       Idiopathic acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection         K85.01       Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.10       Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.11       Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.12       Biliary acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis         K85.20       Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection         K85.21       Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.22       Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.33       Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.31       Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.80       Other acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection         K85.81       Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis         K85.90       Acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection, unspecified         K85.91       Acute pancreatitis with uninfected	K83.09	Other cholangitis
K83.3 Fistula of bile duct  K83.4 Spasm of sphincter of Oddi  K83.5 Biliary cyst  K83.8 Other specified diseases of biliary tract  K83.9 Disease of biliary tract, unspecified  K85.00 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection  K85.01 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.02 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.10 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.11 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.12 Biliary acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis  K85.20 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection  K85.21 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.22 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.30 Drug induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection  K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.33 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis  K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.80 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.82 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.90 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified  K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified	K83.1	Obstruction of bile duct
K83.4 Spasm of sphincter of Oddi K83.5 Biliary cyst K83.8 Other specified diseases of biliary tract K83.9 Disease of biliary tract, unspecified K85.00 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.01 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.02 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.10 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.11 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.12 Biliary acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.20 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.21 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.22 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.30 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.33 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.34 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.35 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.80 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.82 Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.90 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified K85.92 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified	K83.2	Perforation of bile duct
K83.5 Biliary cyst  K83.8 Other specified diseases of biliary tract  K83.9 Disease of biliary tract, unspecified  K85.00 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection  K85.01 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.02 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis  K85.10 Biliary acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection  K85.11 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.12 Biliary acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis  K85.13 Biliary acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis  K85.20 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection  K85.21 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.22 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis  K85.30 Drug induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection  K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis  K85.33 Other acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection  K85.34 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.85 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.82 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.90 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified  K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified	K83.3	Fistula of bile duct
K83.8 Other specified diseases of biliary tract K83.9 Disease of biliary tract, unspecified K85.00 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.01 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.02 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.10 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.11 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.12 Biliary acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.20 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.21 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.22 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.30 Drug induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.33 Other acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.31 Other acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.31 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.32 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.33 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.34 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.35 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.82 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.90 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified	K83.4	Spasm of sphincter of Oddi
K83.9Disease of biliary tract, unspecifiedK85.00Idiopathic acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infectionK85.01Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosisK85.02Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with infected necrosisK85.10Biliary acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infectionK85.11Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosisK85.12Biliary acute pancreatitis with infected necrosisK85.20Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosisK85.21Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosisK85.22Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosisK85.30Drug induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infectionK85.31Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosisK85.32Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosisK85.80Other acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infectionK85.81Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosisK85.82Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosisK85.90Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecifiedK85.91Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecifiedK85.92Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified	K83.5	Biliary cyst
K85.00Idiopathic acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infectionK85.01Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosisK85.02Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with infected necrosisK85.10Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosisK85.11Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosisK85.12Biliary acute pancreatitis with infected necrosisK85.20Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infectionK85.21Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosisK85.22Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosisK85.30Drug induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infectionK85.31Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosisK85.32Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosisK85.80Other acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infectionK85.81Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosisK85.82Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosisK85.90Acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection, unspecifiedK85.91Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecifiedK85.92Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified	K83.8	Other specified diseases of biliary tract
K85.01 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.02 Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis  K85.10 Biliary acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection  K85.11 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.12 Biliary acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis  K85.20 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection  K85.21 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.22 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis  K85.30 Drug induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection  K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis  K85.80 Other acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection  K85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.82 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.90 Acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection, unspecified  K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified  K85.92 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified	K83.9	Disease of biliary tract, unspecified
K85.02Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with infected necrosisK85.10Biliary acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infectionK85.11Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosisK85.12Biliary acute pancreatitis with infected necrosisK85.20Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infectionK85.21Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosisK85.22Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosisK85.30Drug induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infectionK85.31Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosisK85.32Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosisK85.80Other acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infectionK85.81Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosisK85.82Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosisK85.90Acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection, unspecifiedK85.91Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecifiedK85.92Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified	K85.00	Idiopathic acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection
K85.10 Biliary acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection  K85.11 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.12 Biliary acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis  K85.20 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection  K85.21 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.22 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis  K85.30 Drug induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection  K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis  K85.33 Other acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection  K85.34 Other acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection  K85.85 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.80 Acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection, unspecified  K85.90 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified  K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified	K85.01	Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis
K85.11 Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.12 Biliary acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.20 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.21 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.22 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.30 Drug induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.80 Other acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.82 Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.90 Acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection, unspecified K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified K85.92 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified	K85.02	Idiopathic acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis
K85.12 Biliary acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.20 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.21 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.22 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.30 Drug induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.80 Other acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.82 Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.90 Acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection, unspecified K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified K85.92 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified	K85.10	Biliary acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection
K85.20 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.21 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.22 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.30 Drug induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.80 Other acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.82 Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.90 Acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection, unspecified K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified K85.92 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified	K85.11	Biliary acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis
K85.21 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.22 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis  K85.30 Drug induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection  K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis  K85.80 Other acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection  K85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.82 Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis  K85.90 Acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection, unspecified  K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified  K85.92 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified	K85.12	Biliary acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis
K85.22 Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis  K85.30 Drug induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection  K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis  K85.80 Other acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection  K85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.82 Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis  K85.90 Acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection, unspecified  K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified  K85.92 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified	K85.20	Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection
K85.30 Drug induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.80 Other acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection K85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis K85.82 Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.90 Acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection, unspecified K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified K85.92 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified	K85.21	Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis
K85.31 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis  K85.80 Other acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection  K85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.82 Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis  K85.90 Acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection, unspecified  K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified  K85.92 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified	K85.22	Alcohol induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis
K85.32 Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis  K85.80 Other acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection  K85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.82 Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis  K85.90 Acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection, unspecified  K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified  K85.92 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified	K85.30	Drug induced acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection
K85.80 Other acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection  K85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.82 Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis  K85.90 Acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection, unspecified  K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified  K85.92 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified	K85.31	Drug induced acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis
K85.81 Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis  K85.82 Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis  K85.90 Acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection, unspecified  K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified  K85.92 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified	K85.32	Drug induced acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis
K85.82 Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis K85.90 Acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection, unspecified K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified K85.92 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified	K85.80	Other acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection
K85.90 Acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection, unspecified K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified K85.92 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified	K85.81	Other acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis
K85.91 Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified K85.92 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified	K85.82	Other acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis
K85.92 Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified	K85.90	Acute pancreatitis without necrosis or infection, unspecified
	K85.91	Acute pancreatitis with uninfected necrosis, unspecified
K86.0 Alcohol-induced chronic pancreatitis	K85.92	Acute pancreatitis with infected necrosis, unspecified
	K86.0	Alcohol-induced chronic pancreatitis

K86.1	Other chronic pancreatitis
K86.2	Cyst of pancreas
K86.3	Pseudocyst of pancreas
K86.81	Exocrine pancreatic insufficiency
K86.89	Other specified diseases of pancreas
K86.9	Disease of pancreas, unspecified
K87	Disorders of gallbladder, biliary tract and pancreas in diseases classified elsewhere
K90.49	Malabsorption due to intolerance, not elsewhere classified
K90.9	Intestinal malabsorption, unspecified
K91.2	Postsurgical malabsorption, not elsewhere classified
K91.30	Postprocedural intestinal obstruction, unspecified as to partial versus complete
K91.31	Postprocedural partial intestinal obstruction
K91.32	Postprocedural complete intestinal obstruction
K92.0	Hematemesis
K92.1	Melena
K92.2	Gastrointestinal hemorrhage, unspecified
K92.89	Other specified diseases of the digestive system
K92.9	Disease of digestive system, unspecified
K94.00	Colostomy complication, unspecified
K94.01	Colostomy hemorrhage
K94.02	Colostomy infection
K94.03	Colostomy malfunction
K94.09	Other complications of colostomy
K94.10	Enterostomy complication, unspecified
K94.11	Enterostomy hemorrhage
K94.12	Enterostomy infection
K94.13	Enterostomy malfunction
K94.19	Other complications of enterostomy
K94.30	Esophagostomy complications, unspecified
K94.31	Esophagostomy hemorrhage
K94.32	Esophagostomy infection
K94.33	Esophagostomy malfunction
K94.39	Other complications of esophagostomy
L02.211	Cutaneous abscess of abdominal wall
L02.212	Cutaneous abscess of back [any part, except buttock]
L02.213	Cutaneous abscess of chest wall
L02.214	Cutaneous abscess of groin
L02.215	Cutaneous abscess of perineum
L02.216	Cutaneous abscess of umbilicus
L02.219	Cutaneous abscess of trunk, unspecified
L02.91	Cutaneous abscess, unspecified
L03.311	Cellulitis of abdominal wall
L03.312	Cellulitis of back [any part except buttock]

L03.313	Cellulitis of chest wall
L03.314	Cellulitis of groin
L03.315	Cellulitis of perineum
L03.316	Cellulitis of umbilicus
L03.319	Cellulitis of trunk, unspecified
L03.321	Acute lymphangitis of abdominal wall
L03.322	Acute lymphangitis of back [any part except buttock]
L03.323	Acute lymphangitis of chest wall
L03.324	Acute lymphangitis of groin
L03.325	Acute lymphangitis of perineum
L03.326	Acute lymphangitis of umbilicus
L03.329	Acute lymphangitis of trunk, unspecified
L03.90	Cellulitis, unspecified
L03.91	Acute lymphangitis, unspecified
L40.0	Psoriasis vulgaris
L40.1	Generalized pustular psoriasis
L40.2	Acrodermatitis continua
L40.3	Pustulosis palmaris et plantaris
L40.4	Guttate psoriasis
L40.50	Arthropathic psoriasis, unspecified
L40.51	Distal interphalangeal psoriatic arthropathy
L40.52	Psoriatic arthritis mutilans
L40.53	Psoriatic spondylitis
L40.54	Psoriatic juvenile arthropathy
L40.59	Other psoriatic arthropathy
L40.8	Other psoriasis
L40.9	Psoriasis, unspecified
L98.3	Eosinophilic cellulitis [Wells]
M00.851	Arthritis due to other bacteria, right hip
M00.852	Arthritis due to other bacteria, left hip
M00.859	Arthritis due to other bacteria, unspecified hip
M00.9	Pyogenic arthritis, unspecified
M30.1	Polyarteritis with lung involvement [Churg-Strauss]
M31.30	Wegener's granulomatosis without renal involvement
M31.31	Wegener's granulomatosis with renal involvement
M31.8	Other specified necrotizing vasculopathies
M31.9	Necrotizing vasculopathy, unspecified
M35.6	Relapsing panniculitis [Weber-Christian]
M45.0	Ankylosing spondylitis of multiple sites in spine
M45.1	Ankylosing spondylitis of occipito-atlanto-axial region
M45.2	Ankylosing spondylitis of cervical region
M45.3	Ankylosing spondylitis of cervicothoracic region
M45.4	Ankylosing spondylitis of thoracic region

M45.5	Ankylosing spondylitis of thoracolumbar region
M45.6	Ankylosing spondylitis lumbar region
M45.7	Ankylosing spondylitis of lumbosacral region
M45.8	Ankylosing spondylitis sacral and sacrococcygeal region
M45.9	Ankylosing spondylitis of unspecified sites in spine
M46.1	Sacroiliitis, not elsewhere classified
M46.50	Other infective spondylopathies, site unspecified
M46.51	Other infective spondylopathies, occipito-atlanto-axial region
M46.52	Other infective spondylopathies, cervical region
M46.53	Other infective spondylopathies, cervicothoracic region
M46.54	Other infective spondylopathies, thoracic region
M46.55	Other infective spondylopathies, thoracolumbar region
M46.56	Other infective spondylopathies, lumbar region
M46.57	Other infective spondylopathies, lumbosacral region
M46.58	Other infective spondylopathies, sacral and sacrococcygeal region
M46.59	Other infective spondylopathies, multiple sites in spine
M46.80	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, site unspecified
M46.81	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, occipito-atlanto-axial region
M46.82	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, cervical region
M46.83	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, cervicothoracic region
M46.84	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, thoracic region
M46.85	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, thoracolumbar region
M46.86	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, lumbar region
M46.87	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, lumbosacral region
M46.88	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, sacral and sacrococcygeal region
M46.89	Other specified inflammatory spondylopathies, multiple sites in spine
M54.5	Low back pain
M54.89	Other dorsalgia
M54.9	Dorsalgia, unspecified
M72.6	Necrotizing fasciitis
M79.3	Panniculitis, unspecified
M79.89	Other specified soft tissue disorders
M86.00	Acute hematogenous osteomyelitis, unspecified site
M86.08	Acute hematogenous osteomyelitis, other sites
M86.10	Other acute osteomyelitis, unspecified site
M86.18	Other acute osteomyelitis, other site
M86.20	Subacute osteomyelitis, unspecified site
M86.28	Subacute osteomyelitis, other site
M86.30	Chronic multifocal osteomyelitis, unspecified site
M86.38	Chronic multifocal osteomyelitis, other site
M86.40	Chronic osteomyelitis with draining sinus, unspecified site
M86.48	Chronic osteomyelitis with draining sinus, other site
M86.50	Other chronic hematogenous osteomyelitis, unspecified site

M86.58	Other chronic hematogenous osteomyelitis, other site
M86.60	Other chronic osteomyelitis, unspecified site
M86.68	Other chronic osteomyelitis, other site
M86.8X8	Other osteomyelitis, other site
M86.8X9	Other osteomyelitis, unspecified sites
M86.9	Osteomyelitis, unspecified
M87.050	Idiopathic aseptic necrosis of pelvis
M87.051	Idiopathic aseptic necrosis of right femur
M87.052	Idiopathic aseptic necrosis of left femur
M87.059	Idiopathic aseptic necrosis of unspecified femur
M87.150	Osteonecrosis due to drugs, pelvis
M87.151	Osteonecrosis due to drugs, right femur
M87.152	Osteonecrosis due to drugs, left femur
M87.159	Osteonecrosis due to drugs, unspecified femur
M87.250	Osteonecrosis due to previous trauma, pelvis
M87.251	Osteonecrosis due to previous trauma, right femur
M87.252	Osteonecrosis due to previous trauma, left femur
M87.256	Osteonecrosis due to previous trauma, unspecified femur
M87.350	Other secondary osteonecrosis, pelvis
M87.351	Other secondary osteonecrosis, right femur
M87.352	Other secondary osteonecrosis, left femur
M87.353	Other secondary osteonecrosis, unspecified femur
M87.850	Other osteonecrosis, pelvis
M87.851	Other osteonecrosis, right femur
M87.852	Other osteonecrosis, left femur
M87.859	Other osteonecrosis, unspecified femur
M96.621	Fracture of humerus following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate, right arm
M96.622	Fracture of humerus following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate, left arm
M96.629	Fracture of humerus following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate, unspecified arm
M96.631	Fracture of radius or ulna following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate, right arm
M96.632	Fracture of radius or ulna following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate, left arm
M96.639	Fracture of radius or ulna following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate, unspecified arm
M96.65	Fracture of pelvis following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate
M96.661	Fracture of femur following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate, right leg
M96.662	Fracture of femur following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate, left leg
M96.669	Fracture of femur following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate, unspecified leg
M96.671	Fracture of tibia or fibula following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or bone plate, right leg

M96.672	Fracture of tibia or fibula following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or
M96.679	bone plate, left leg  Fracture of tibia or fibula following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or
10100.073	bone plate, unspecified leg
M96.69	Fracture of other bone following insertion of orthopedic implant, joint prosthesis, or
N10	bone plate Acute tubulo-interstitial nephritis
N11.1	Chronic obstructive pyelonephritis
N13.0	Hydronephrosis with ureteropelvic junction obstruction
N13.1	Hydronephrosis with ureteral stricture, not elsewhere classified
N13.1	Hydronephrosis with renal and ureteral calculous obstruction
N13.30	Unspecified hydronephrosis
N13.39	Other hydronephrosis
N13.4	Hydroureter
N13.4 N13.5	Crossing vessel and stricture of ureter without hydronephrosis
N13.6	Pyonephrosis Variable reflection and reflections are reflections and reflections and reflections and reflections are reflections are reflections and reflectio
N13.70	Vesicoureteral-reflux, unspecified
N13.71	Vesicoureteral-reflux without reflux nephropathy
N13.721	Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unilateral
N13.722	Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, bilateral
N13.729	Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy without hydroureter, unspecified
N13.731	Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unilateral
N13.732	Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, bilateral
N13.739	Vesicoureteral-reflux with reflux nephropathy with hydroureter, unspecified
N13.8	Other obstructive and reflux uropathy
N13.9	Obstructive and reflux uropathy, unspecified
N18.1	Chronic kidney disease, stage 1
N18.2	Chronic kidney disease, stage 2 (mild)
N18.30	Chronic kidney disease, stage 3 unspecified
N18.31	Chronic kidney disease, stage 3a
N18.32	Chronic kidney disease, stage 3b
N18.4	Chronic kidney disease, stage 4 (severe)
N18.5	Chronic kidney disease, stage 5
N18.6	End stage renal disease
N18.9	Chronic kidney disease, unspecified
N20.0	Calculus of kidney
N20.1	Calculus of ureter
N20.2	Calculus of kidney with calculus of ureter
N20.9	Urinary calculus, unspecified
N21.8	Other lower urinary tract calculus
N21.9	Calculus of lower urinary tract, unspecified
N22	Calculus of urinary tract in diseases classified elsewhere
N23	Unspecified renal colic
N28.0	Ischemia and infarction of kidney
	·

N28.1	Cyst of kidney, acquired
N28.81	Hypertrophy of kidney
N28.82	Megaloureter
N28.83	Nephroptosis
N28.89	Other specified disorders of kidney and ureter
N28.9	Disorder of kidney and ureter, unspecified
N29	Other disorders of kidney and ureter in diseases classified elsewhere
N30.00	Acute cystitis without hematuria
N30.01	Acute cystitis with hematuria
N30.10	Interstitial cystitis (chronic) without hematuria
N30.11	Interstitial cystitis (chronic) with hematuria
N30.20	Other chronic cystitis without hematuria
N30.21	Other chronic cystitis with hematuria
N30.40	Irradiation cystitis without hematuria
N30.41	Irradiation cystitis with hematuria
N30.80	Other cystitis without hematuria
N30.81	Other cystitis with hematuria
N30.90	Cystitis, unspecified without hematuria
N30.91	Cystitis, unspecified with hematuria
N31.0	Uninhibited neuropathic bladder, not elsewhere classified
N31.1	Reflex neuropathic bladder, not elsewhere classified
N31.2	Flaccid neuropathic bladder, not elsewhere classified
N31.8	Other neuromuscular dysfunction of bladder
N31.9	Neuromuscular dysfunction of bladder, unspecified
N32.0	Bladder-neck obstruction
N32.1	Vesicointestinal fistula
N32.2	Vesical fistula, not elsewhere classified
N32.3	Diverticulum of bladder
N32.81	Overactive bladder
N32.89	Other specified disorders of bladder
N32.9	Bladder disorder, unspecified
N33	Bladder disorders in diseases classified elsewhere
N36.1	Urethral diverticulum
N36.44	Muscular disorders of urethra
N36.9	Urethral disorder, unspecified
N39.0	Urinary tract infection, site not specified
N39.3	Stress incontinence (female) (male)
N39.9	Disorder of urinary system, unspecified
N41.0	Acute prostatitis
N41.1	Chronic prostatitis
N41.2	Abscess of prostate
N41.3	Prostatocystitis
N41.4	Granulomatous prostatitis

N41.8	Other inflammatory diseases of prostate
N41.9	Inflammatory disease of prostate, unspecified
N42.0	Calculus of prostate
N42.1	Congestion and hemorrhage of prostate
N42.30	Unspecified dysplasia of prostate
N42.31	Prostatic intraepithelial neoplasia
N42.32	Atypical small acinar proliferation of prostate
N42.39	Other dysplasia of prostate
N42.81	Prostatodynia syndrome
N42.82	Prostatosis syndrome
N42.89	Other specified disorders of prostate
N42.9	Disorder of prostate, unspecified
N43.40	Spermatocele of epididymis, unspecified
N43.41	Spermatocele of epididymis, single
N43.42	Spermatocele of epididymis, multiple
N44.00	Torsion of testis, unspecified
N44.01	Extravaginal torsion of spermatic cord
N44.02	Intravaginal torsion of spermatic cord
N44.03	Torsion of appendix testis
N44.04	Torsion of appendix epididymis
N44.1	Cyst of tunica albuginea testis
N44.2	Benign cyst of testis
N44.8	Other noninflammatory disorders of the testis
N49.0	Inflammatory disorders of seminal vesicle
N49.1	Inflammatory disorders of spermatic cord, tunica vaginalis and vas deferens
N49.2	Inflammatory disorders of scrotum
N49.3	Fournier gangrene
N49.8	Inflammatory disorders of other specified male genital organs
N49.9	Inflammatory disorder of unspecified male genital organ
N50.0	Atrophy of testis
N50.1	Vascular disorders of male genital organs
N50.3	Cyst of epididymis
N50.811	Right testicular pain
N50.812	Left testicular pain
N50.819	Testicular pain, unspecified
N50.82	Scrotal pain
N50.89	Other specified disorders of the male genital organs
N50.9	Disorder of male genital organs, unspecified
N51	Disorders of male genital organs in diseases classified elsewhere
N52.35	
NEO OC	Erectile dysfunction following radiation therapy
N52.36	Erectile dysfunction following radiation therapy  Erectile dysfunction following interstitial seed therapy
N52.37	

N53.12	Painful ejaculation
N53.13	Anejaculatory orgasm
N53.14	Retrograde ejaculation
N53.19	Other ejaculatory dysfunction
N53.8	Other male sexual dysfunction
N53.9	Unspecified male sexual dysfunction
N70.01	Acute salpingitis
N70.02	Acute oophoritis
N70.03	Acute salpingitis and oophoritis
N70.11	Chronic salpingitis
N70.12	Chronic oophoritis
N70.13	Chronic salpingitis and oophoritis
N70.91	Salpingitis, unspecified
N70.92	Oophoritis, unspecified
N70.93	Salpingitis and oophoritis, unspecified
N71.0	Acute inflammatory disease of uterus
N71.1	Chronic inflammatory disease of uterus
N71.9	Inflammatory disease of uterus, unspecified
N72	Inflammatory disease of cervix uteri
N73.0	Acute parametritis and pelvic cellulitis
N73.1	Chronic parametritis and pelvic cellulitis
N73.2	Unspecified parametritis and pelvic cellulitis
N73.3	Female acute pelvic peritonitis
N73.4	Female chronic pelvic peritonitis
N73.5	Female pelvic peritonitis, unspecified
N73.6	Female pelvic peritoneal adhesions (postinfective)
N73.8	Other specified female pelvic inflammatory diseases
N73.9	Female pelvic inflammatory disease, unspecified
N74	Female pelvic inflammatory disorders in diseases classified elsewhere
N75.0	Cyst of Bartholin's gland
N75.1	Abscess of Bartholin's gland
N75.8	Other diseases of Bartholin's gland
N75.9	Disease of Bartholin's gland, unspecified
N76.0	Acute vaginitis
N76.1	Subacute and chronic vaginitis
N76.2	Acute vulvitis
N76.3	Subacute and chronic vulvitis
N76.4	Abscess of vulva
N76.5	Ulceration of vagina
N76.6	Ulceration of vulva
N76.81	Mucositis (ulcerative) of vagina and vulva
N76.89	Other specified inflammation of vagina and vulva
N77.0	Ulceration of vulva in diseases classified elsewhere

N77.1	Vaginitis, vulvitis and vulvovaginitis in diseases classified elsewhere
N80.00	Endometriosis of the uterus, unspecified
N80.01	Superficial endometriosis of the uterus
N80.02	Deep endometriosis of the uterus
N80.03	Adenomyosis of the uterus
N80.101	Endometriosis of right ovary, unspecified depth
N80.102	Endometriosis of left ovary, unspecified depth
N80.103	Endometriosis of bilateral ovaries, unspecified depth
N80.109	Endometriosis of ovary, unspecified side, unspecified depth
N80.111	Superficial endometriosis of right ovary
N80.112	Superficial endometriosis of left ovary
N80.113	Superficial endometriosis of bilateral ovaries
N80.119	Superficial endometriosis of ovary, unspecified ovary
N80.121	Deep endometriosis of right ovary
N80.122	Deep endometriosis of left ovary
N80.123	Deep endometriosis of bilateral ovaries
N80.129	Deep endometriosis of ovary, unspecified ovary
N80.201	Endometriosis of right fallopian tube, unspecified depth
N80.202	Endometriosis of left fallopian tube, unspecified depth
N80.203	Endometriosis of bilateral fallopian tubes, unspecified depth
N80.209	Endometriosis of unspecified fallopian tube, unspecified depth
N80.211	Superficial endometriosis of right fallopian tube
N80.212	Superficial endometriosis of left fallopian tube
N80.213	Superficial endometriosis of bilateral fallopian tubes
N80.219	Superficial endometriosis of unspecified fallopian tube
N80.221	Deep endometriosis of right fallopian tube
N80.222	Deep endometriosis of left fallopian tube
N80.223	Deep endometriosis of bilateral fallopian tubes
N80.229	Deep endometriosis of unspecified fallopian tube
N80.30	Endometriosis of pelvic peritoneum, unspecified
N80.311	Superficial endometriosis of the anterior cul-de-sac
N80.312	Deep endometriosis of the anterior cul-de-sac
N80.319	Endometriosis of the anterior cul-de-sac, unspecified depth
N80.321	Superficial endometriosis of the posterior cul-de-sac
N80.322	Deep endometriosis of the posterior cul-de-sac
N80.329	Endometriosis of the posterior cul-de-sac, unspecified depth
N80.331	Superficial endometriosis of the right pelvic sidewall
N80.332	Superficial endometriosis of the left pelvic sidewall
N80.333	Superficial endometriosis of the left pelvic sidewall
N80.339	Superficial endometriosis of pelvic sidewall, unspecified side
N80.341	Deep endometriosis of the right pelvic sidewall
N80.341	Deep endometriosis of the left pelvic sidewall
N80.343	Deep endometriosis of the bilateral pelvic sidewall
N80.349	Deep endometriosis of the pelvic sidewall, unspecified side
N80.351	Endometriosis of the right pelvic sidewall, unspecified depth
N80.351	Endometriosis of the left pelvic sidewall, unspecified depth
N80.352	Endometriosis of the left pelvic sidewall, unspecified depth
N80.359	Endometriosis of pelvic sidewall, unspecified side, unspecified depth
N80.361	Superficial endometriosis of the right pelvic brim
N80.362	Superficial endometriosis of the left pelvic brim
N80.363	Superficial endometriosis of the left pelvic brim
N80.369	Superficial endometriosis of the pelvic brim, unspecified side
N80.371	
I 16.UOVI	Deep endometriosis of the right pelvic brim

N80.372	Deep endometriosis of the left pelvic brim
N80.373	Deep endometriosis of bilateral pelvic brim
N80.379	Deep endometriosis of the pelvic brim, unspecified side
N80.381	Endometriosis of the right pelvic brim, unspecified depth
N80.382	Endometriosis of the left pelvic brim, unspecified depth
N80.383	Endometriosis of bilateral pelvic brim, unspecified depth
N80.389	Endometriosis of the pelvic brim, unspecified side, unspecified depth
N80.391	Superficial endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites
N80.392	Deep endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites
N80.399	Endometriosis of the pelvic peritoneum, other specified sites, unspecified depth
N80.3A1	Superficial endometriosis of the right uterosacral ligament
N80.3A2	Superficial endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament
N80.3A3	Superficial endometriosis of the bilateral uterosacral ligament(s)
N80.3A9	Superficial endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified side
N80.3B1	Deep endometriosis of the right uterosacral ligament
N80.3B2	Deep endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament
N80.3B3	Deep endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s)
N80.3B9	Deep endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified side
N80.3C1	Endometriosis of the right uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth
N80.3C2	Endometriosis of the left uterosacral ligament, unspecified depth
N80.3C3	Endometriosis of bilateral uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified depth
N80.3C9	Endometriosis of the uterosacral ligament(s), unspecified side, unspecified depth
N80.40	Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum, unspecified involvement of vagina
N80.41	Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum without involvement of vagina
N80.42	Endometriosis of rectovaginal septum with involvement of vagina
N80.50	Endometriosis of intestine, unspecified
N80.511	Superficial endometriosis of the rectum
N80.512	Deep endometriosis of the rectum
N80.519	Endometriosis of the rectum, unspecified depth
N80.521	Superficial endometriosis of the sigmoid colon
N80.522	Deep endometriosis of the sigmoid colon
N80.529	Endometriosis of the sigmoid colon, unspecified depth
N80.531	Superficial endometriosis of the cecum
N80.532	Deep endometriosis of the cecum
N80.539	Endometriosis of the cecum, unspecified depth
N80.541	Superficial endometriosis of the appendix
N80.542	Deep endometriosis of the appendix
N80.549	Endometriosis of the appendix, unspecified depth
N80.551	Superficial endometriosis of other parts of the colon
N80.552	Deep endometriosis of other parts of the colon
N80.559	Endometriosis of other parts of the colon, unspecified depth
N80.561	Superficial endometriosis of the small intestine
N80.562	Deep endometriosis of the small intestine
N80.569	Endometriosis of the small intestine, unspecified depth
N80.A0	Endometriosis of bladder, unspecified depth
N80.A1	Superficial endometriosis of bladder
N80.A2	Deep endometriosis of bladder
N80.A41	Superficial endometriosis of right ureter
N80.A42	Superficial endometriosis of left ureter
N80.A43	Superficial endometriosis of bilateral ureters
N80.A49	Superficial endometriosis of unspecified ureter
N80.A51	Deep endometriosis of right ureter
N80.A52	Deep endometriosis of left ureter

N80.A53	Deep endometriosis of bilateral ureters
N80.A59	Deep endometriosis of unspecified ureter
N80.A61	Endometriosis of right ureter, unspecified depth
N80.A62	Endometriosis of left ureter, unspecified depth
N80.A63	Endometriosis of bilateral ureters, unspecified depth
N80.A69	Endometriosis of unspecified ureter, unspecified depth
N80.B1	Endometriosis of pleura
N80.B2	Endometriosis of lung
N80.B31	Superficial endometriosis of diaphragm
N80.B32	Deep endometriosis of diaphragm
N80.B39	Endometriosis of diaphragm, unspecified depth
N80.B4	Endometriosis of the pericardial space
N80.B5	Endometriosis of the mediastinal space
N80.B6	Endometriosis of cardiothoracic space
N80.C0	Endometriosis of the abdomen, unspecified
N80.C10	Endometriosis of the anterior abdominal wall, subcutaneous tissue
N80.C11	Endometriosis of the anterior abdominal wall, fascia and muscular layers
N80.C19	Endometriosis of the anterior abdominal wall, unspecified depth
N80.C2 N80.C3	Endometriosis of the umbilicus
N80.C3	Endometriosis of the inguinal canal
N80.C4	Endometriosis of extra-pelvic abdominal peritoneum  Endometriosis of other site of abdomen
N80.D0	
N80.D0	Endometriosis of the pelvic nerves, unspecified Endometriosis of the sacral splanchnic nerves
N80.D1	Endometriosis of the sacral nerve roots
N80.D3	Endometriosis of the obturator nerve
N80.D4	Endometriosis of the obtained nerve
N80.D5	Endometriosis of the pudendal nerve
N80.D6	Endometriosis of the femoral nerve
N80.D9	Endometriosis of other pelvic nerve
N80.6	Endometriosis in cutaneous scar
N80.8	Other endometriosis
N80.9	Endometriosis, unspecified
N81.0	Urethrocele
N81.10	Cystocele, unspecified
N81.11	Cystocele, midline
N81.12	Cystocele, lateral
N81.2	Incomplete uterovaginal prolapse
N81.3	Complete uterovaginal prolapse
N81.4	Uterovaginal prolapse, unspecified
N81.5	Vaginal enterocele
N81.6	Rectocele
N81.81	Perineocele
N81.82	Incompetence or weakening of pubocervical tissue
N81.83	Incompetence or weakening of rectovaginal tissue
N81.84	Pelvic muscle wasting
N81.85	Cervical stump prolapse
N81.89	Other female genital prolapse
N81.9	Female genital prolapse, unspecified

N82.0	Vesicovaginal fistula
N82.1	Other female urinary-genital tract fistulae
N82.2	Fistula of vagina to small intestine
N82.3	Fistula of vagina to large intestine
N82.4	Other female intestinal-genital tract fistulae
N82.5	Female genital tract-skin fistulae
N82.8	Other female genital tract fistulae
N82.9	Female genital tract fistula, unspecified
N83.00	Follicular cyst of ovary, unspecified side
N83.01	Follicular cyst of right ovary
N83.02	Follicular cyst of left ovary
N83.10	Corpus luteum cyst of ovary, unspecified side
N83.11	Corpus luteum cyst of right ovary
N83.12	Corpus luteum cyst of left ovary
N83.201	Unspecified ovarian cyst, right side
N83.202	Unspecified ovarian cyst, left side
N83.209	Unspecified ovarian cyst, unspecified side
N83.291	Other ovarian cyst, right side
N83.292	Other ovarian cyst, left side
N83.299	Other ovarian cyst, unspecified side
N83.311	Acquired atrophy of right ovary
N83.312	Acquired atrophy of left ovary
N83.319	Acquired atrophy of ovary, unspecified side
N83.321	Acquired atrophy of right fallopian tube
N83.322	Acquired atrophy of left fallopian tube
N83.329	Acquired atrophy of fallopian tube, unspecified side
N83.331	Acquired atrophy of right ovary and fallopian tube
N83.332	Acquired atrophy of left ovary and fallopian tube
N83.339	Acquired atrophy of ovary and fallopian tube, unspecified side
N83.40	Prolapse and hernia of ovary and fallopian tube, unspecified side
N83.41	Prolapse and hernia of right ovary and fallopian tube
N83.42	Prolapse and hernia of left ovary and fallopian tube
N83.511	Torsion of right ovary and ovarian pedicle
N83.512	Torsion of left ovary and ovarian pedicle
N83.519	Torsion of ovary and ovarian pedicle, unspecified side
N83.521	Torsion of right fallopian tube
N83.522	Torsion of left fallopian tube
N83.529	Torsion of fallopian tube, unspecified side
N83.53	Torsion of ovary, ovarian pedicle and fallopian tube
N83.6	Hematosalpinx
N83.7	Hematoma of broad ligament
N83.8	Other noninflammatory disorders of ovary, fallopian tube and broad ligament
N83.9	Noninflammatory disorder of ovary, fallopian tube and broad ligament, unspecified

N84.0	Polyp of corpus uteri
N84.1	Polyp of cervix uteri
N84.2	Polyp of vagina
N84.3	Polyp of vulva
N84.8	Polyp of other parts of female genital tract
N84.9	Polyp of female genital tract, unspecified
N85.00	Endometrial hyperplasia, unspecified
N85.01	Benign endometrial hyperplasia
N85.02	Endometrial intraepithelial neoplasia [EIN]
N85.2	Hypertrophy of uterus
N85.3	Subinvolution of uterus
N85.4	Malposition of uterus
N85.5	Inversion of uterus
N85.6	Intrauterine synechiae
N85.7	Hematometra
N85.8	Other specified noninflammatory disorders of uterus
N85.9	Noninflammatory disorder of uterus, unspecified
N86	Erosion and ectropion of cervix uteri
N87.0	Mild cervical dysplasia
N87.1	Moderate cervical dysplasia
N87.9	Dysplasia of cervix uteri, unspecified
N88.0	Leukoplakia of cervix uteri
N88.1	Old laceration of cervix uteri
N88.2	Stricture and stenosis of cervix uteri
N88.3	Incompetence of cervix uteri
N88.4	Hypertrophic elongation of cervix uteri
N88.8	Other specified noninflammatory disorders of cervix uteri
N88.9	Noninflammatory disorder of cervix uteri, unspecified
N89.0	Mild vaginal dysplasia
N89.1	Moderate vaginal dysplasia
N89.3	Dysplasia of vagina, unspecified
N89.4	Leukoplakia of vagina
N89.5	Stricture and atresia of vagina
N89.6	Tight hymenal ring
N89.7	Hematocolpos
N89.8	Other specified noninflammatory disorders of vagina
N89.9	Noninflammatory disorder of vagina, unspecified
N90.0	Mild vulvar dysplasia
N90.1	Moderate vulvar dysplasia
N90.3	Dysplasia of vulva, unspecified
N90.4	Leukoplakia of vulva
N90.5	Atrophy of vulva
N90.60	Unspecified hypertrophy of vulva

N90.61	Childhood asymmetric labium majus enlargement (CALME)
N90.69	Other specified hypertrophy of vulva
N90.7	Vulvar cyst
N90.810	Female genital mutilation status, unspecified
N90.811	Female genital mutilation Type I status
N90.812	Female genital mutilation Type II status
N90.813	Female genital mutilation Type III status
N90.818	Other female genital mutilation status
N90.89	Other specified noninflammatory disorders of vulva and perineum
N90.9	Noninflammatory disorder of vulva and perineum, unspecified
N91.0	Primary amenorrhea
N91.1	Secondary amenorrhea
N91.2	Amenorrhea, unspecified
N91.3	Primary oligomenorrhea
N91.4	Secondary oligomenorrhea
N91.5	Oligomenorrhea, unspecified
N92.0	Excessive and frequent menstruation with regular cycle
N92.1	Excessive and frequent menstruation with irregular cycle
N92.2	Excessive menstruation at puberty
N92.3	Ovulation bleeding
N92.4	Excessive bleeding in the premenopausal period
N92.5	Other specified irregular menstruation
N92.6	Irregular menstruation, unspecified
N93.0	Postcoital and contact bleeding
N93.1	Pre-pubertal vaginal bleeding
N93.8	Other specified abnormal uterine and vaginal bleeding
N93.9	Abnormal uterine and vaginal bleeding, unspecified
N94.0	Mittelschmerz
N94.10	Unspecified dyspareunia
N94.11	Superficial (introital) dyspareunia
N94.12	Deep dyspareunia
N94.19	Other specified dyspareunia
N94.2	Vaginismus
N94.3	Premenstrual tension syndrome
N94.4	Primary dysmenorrhea
N94.5	Secondary dysmenorrhea
N94.6	Dysmenorrhea, unspecified
N94.810	Vulvar vestibulitis
N94.818	Other vulvodynia
N94.819	Vulvodynia, unspecified
N94.89	Other specified conditions associated with female genital organs and menstrual cycle
N94.9	Unspecified condition associated with female genital organs and menstrual cycle
N95.0	Postmenopausal bleeding

NOT 4	Manager and and formula alimentaria states
N95.1	Menopausal and female climacteric states
N95.2	Postmenopausal atrophic vaginitis
N95.8	Other specified menopausal and perimenopausal disorders
N95.9	Unspecified menopausal and perimenopausal disorder
N96	Recurrent pregnancy loss
N98.1	Hyperstimulation of ovaries
N99.2	Postprocedural adhesions of vagina
N99.3	Prolapse of vaginal vault after hysterectomy
N99.4	Postprocedural pelvic peritoneal adhesions
N99.510	Cystostomy hemorrhage
N99.511	Cystostomy infection
N99.512	Cystostomy malfunction
N99.518	Other cystostomy complication
N99.83	Residual ovary syndrome
O08.7	Other venous complications following an ectopic and molar pregnancy
O08.81	Cardiac arrest following an ectopic and molar pregnancy
O08.83	Urinary tract infection following an ectopic and molar pregnancy
O08.89	Other complications following an ectopic and molar pregnancy
O23.00	Infections of kidney in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O23.10	Infections of bladder in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O23.20	Infections of urethra in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O23.30	Infections of other parts of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O23.40	Unspecified infection of urinary tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O23.519	Infections of cervix in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O23.529	Salpingo-oophoritis in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O23.599	Infection of other part of genital tract in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O23.90	Unspecified genitourinary tract infection in pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O86.00	Infection of obstetric surgical wound, unspecified
O86.01	Infection of obstetric surgical wound, superficial incisional site
O86.02	Infection of obstetric surgical wound, deep incisional site
O86.03	Infection of obstetric surgical wound, organ and space site
O86.09	Infection of obstetric surgical wound, other surgical site
O86.4	Pyrexia of unknown origin following delivery
O86.89	Other specified puerperal infections
O90.0	Disruption of cesarean delivery wound
O90.1	Disruption of perineal obstetric wound
O90.2	Hematoma of obstetric wound
O90.3	Peripartum cardiomyopathy
O90.89	Other complications of the puerperium, not elsewhere classified
O90.9	Complication of the puerperium, unspecified
O99.411	Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, first trimester
O99.412	Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, second trimester
O99.413	Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, third trimester

O99.419	Diseases of the circulatory system complicating pregnancy, unspecified trimester
O99.42	Diseases of the circulatory system complicating childbirth
O99.43	Diseases of the circulatory system complicating the puerperium
Q25.40	Congenital malformation of aorta unspecified
Q25.41	Absence and aplasia of aorta
Q25.42	Hypoplasia of aorta
Q25.43	Congenital aneurysm of aorta
Q25.44	Congenital dilation of aorta
Q25.45	Double aortic arch
Q25.46	Tortuous aortic arch
Q25.47	Right aortic arch
Q25.48	Anomalous origin of subclavian artery
Q25.49	Other congenital malformations of aorta
Q25.8	Other congenital malformations of other great arteries
Q25.9	Congenital malformation of great arteries, unspecified
Q26.5	Anomalous portal venous connection
Q26.6	Portal vein-hepatic artery fistula
Q27.33	Arteriovenous malformation of digestive system vessel
Q27.39	Arteriovenous malformation, other site
Q27.8	Other specified congenital malformations of peripheral vascular system
Q27.9	Congenital malformation of peripheral vascular system, unspecified
Q39.5	Congenital dilatation of esophagus
Q40.0	Congenital hypertrophic pyloric stenosis
Q40.1	Congenital hiatus hernia
Q40.2	Other specified congenital malformations of stomach
Q40.3	Congenital malformation of stomach, unspecified
Q40.8	Other specified congenital malformations of upper alimentary tract
Q40.9	Congenital malformation of upper alimentary tract, unspecified
Q41.0	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of duodenum
Q41.1	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of jejunum
Q41.2	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of ileum
Q41.8	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other specified parts of small intestine
Q41.9	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of small intestine, part unspecified
Q42.0	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum with fistula
Q42.1	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of rectum without fistula
Q42.2	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus with fistula
Q42.3	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of anus without fistula
Q42.8	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of other parts of large intestine
Q42.9	Congenital absence, atresia and stenosis of large intestine, part unspecified
Q43.3	Congenital malformations of intestinal fixation
Q43.4	Duplication of intestine
Q43.5	Ectopic anus
Q43.6	Congenital fistula of rectum and anus
	1

Q43.8Other specified congenital malformations of intestineQ43.9Congenital malformation of intestine, unspecifiedQ44.0Agenesis, aplasia and hypoplasia of gallbladderQ44.1Other congenital malformations of gallbladderQ44.2Atresia of bile ductsQ44.3Congenital stenosis and stricture of bile ductsQ44.4Choledochal cystQ44.5Other congenital malformations of bile ductsQ44.6Cystic disease of liverQ44.70Other congenital malformation of liver, unspecifiedQ44.71Alagille syndromeQ44.79Other congenital malformations of liverQ45.0Agenesis, aplasia and hypoplasia of pancreasQ45.1Annular pancreasQ45.2Congenital pancreatic cyst
Q44.0 Agenesis, aplasia and hypoplasia of gallbladder Q44.1 Other congenital malformations of gallbladder Q44.2 Atresia of bile ducts Q44.3 Congenital stenosis and stricture of bile ducts Q44.4 Choledochal cyst Q44.5 Other congenital malformations of bile ducts Q44.6 Cystic disease of liver Q44.70 Other congenital malformation of liver, unspecified Q44.71 Alagille syndrome Q44.79 Other congenital malformations of liver Q45.0 Agenesis, aplasia and hypoplasia of pancreas Q45.1 Annular pancreas Q45.2 Congenital pancreatic cyst
Q44.1 Other congenital malformations of gallbladder Q44.2 Atresia of bile ducts Q44.3 Congenital stenosis and stricture of bile ducts Q44.4 Choledochal cyst Q44.5 Other congenital malformations of bile ducts Q44.6 Cystic disease of liver Q44.70 Other congenital malformation of liver, unspecified Q44.71 Alagille syndrome Q44.79 Other congenital malformations of liver Q45.0 Agenesis, aplasia and hypoplasia of pancreas Q45.1 Annular pancreas Q45.2 Congenital pancreatic cyst
Q44.2 Atresia of bile ducts Q44.3 Congenital stenosis and stricture of bile ducts Q44.4 Choledochal cyst Q44.5 Other congenital malformations of bile ducts Q44.6 Cystic disease of liver Q44.70 Other congenital malformation of liver, unspecified Q44.71 Alagille syndrome Q44.79 Other congenital malformations of liver Q45.0 Agenesis, aplasia and hypoplasia of pancreas Q45.1 Annular pancreas Q45.2 Congenital pancreatic cyst
Q44.3 Congenital stenosis and stricture of bile ducts Q44.4 Choledochal cyst Q44.5 Other congenital malformations of bile ducts Q44.6 Cystic disease of liver Q44.70 Other congenital malformation of liver, unspecified Q44.71 Alagille syndrome Q44.79 Other congenital malformations of liver Q45.0 Agenesis, aplasia and hypoplasia of pancreas Q45.1 Annular pancreas Q45.2 Congenital pancreatic cyst
Q44.4 Choledochal cyst Q44.5 Other congenital malformations of bile ducts Q44.6 Cystic disease of liver Q44.70 Other congenital malformation of liver, unspecified Q44.71 Alagille syndrome Q44.79 Other congenital malformations of liver Q45.0 Agenesis, aplasia and hypoplasia of pancreas Q45.1 Annular pancreas Q45.2 Congenital pancreatic cyst
Q44.5 Other congenital malformations of bile ducts Q44.6 Cystic disease of liver Q44.70 Other congenital malformation of liver, unspecified Q44.71 Alagille syndrome Q44.79 Other congenital malformations of liver Q45.0 Agenesis, aplasia and hypoplasia of pancreas Q45.1 Annular pancreas Q45.2 Congenital pancreatic cyst
Q44.6 Cystic disease of liver Q44.70 Other congenital malformation of liver, unspecified Q44.71 Alagille syndrome Q44.79 Other congenital malformations of liver Q45.0 Agenesis, aplasia and hypoplasia of pancreas Q45.1 Annular pancreas Q45.2 Congenital pancreatic cyst
Q44.70 Other congenital malformation of liver, unspecified Q44.71 Alagille syndrome Q44.79 Other congenital malformations of liver Q45.0 Agenesis, aplasia and hypoplasia of pancreas Q45.1 Annular pancreas Q45.2 Congenital pancreatic cyst
Q44.71 Alagille syndrome Q44.79 Other congenital malformations of liver Q45.0 Agenesis, aplasia and hypoplasia of pancreas Q45.1 Annular pancreas Q45.2 Congenital pancreatic cyst
Q44.79 Other congenital malformations of liver Q45.0 Agenesis, aplasia and hypoplasia of pancreas Q45.1 Annular pancreas Q45.2 Congenital pancreatic cyst
Q45.0 Agenesis, aplasia and hypoplasia of pancreas Q45.1 Annular pancreas Q45.2 Congenital pancreatic cyst
Q45.1 Annular pancreas Q45.2 Congenital pancreatic cyst
Q45.2 Congenital pancreatic cyst
Q45.3 Other congenital malformations of pancreas and pancreatic duct
Q45.8 Other specified congenital malformations of digestive system
Q45.9 Congenital malformation of digestive system, unspecified
Q51.0 Agenesis and aplasia of uterus
Q51.10 Doubling of uterus with doubling of cervix and vagina without obstruction
Q51.11 Doubling of uterus with doubling of cervix and vagina with obstruction
Q51.20 Other doubling of uterus, unspecified
Q51.21 Other complete doubling of uterus
Q51.22 Other partial doubling of uterus
Q51.28 Other doubling of uterus, other specified
Q51.3 Bicornate uterus
Q51.4 Unicornate uterus
Q51.5 Agenesis and aplasia of cervix
Q51.6 Embryonic cyst of cervix
Q51.7 Congenital fistulae between uterus and digestive and urinary tracts
Q51.810 Arcuate uterus
Q51.811 Hypoplasia of uterus
Q51.818 Other congenital malformations of uterus
Q51.820 Cervical duplication
Q51.821 Hypoplasia of cervix
Q51.828 Other congenital malformations of cervix
Q51.9 Congenital malformation of uterus and cervix, unspecified
Q52.120 Longitudinal vaginal septum, nonobstructing
Q52.121 Longitudinal vaginal septum, obstructing, right side
Q52.122 Longitudinal vaginal septum, obstructing, left side
Q52.123 Longitudinal vaginal septum, microperforate, right side
Q52.124 Longitudinal vaginal septum, microperforate, left side

Q52.129	Other and unspecified longitudinal vaginal septum
Q60.0	Renal agenesis, unilateral
Q60.1	Renal agenesis, bilateral
Q60.2	Renal agenesis, unspecified
Q60.3	Renal hypoplasia, unilateral
Q60.4	Renal hypoplasia, bilateral
Q60.5	Renal hypoplasia, unspecified
Q60.6	Potter's syndrome
Q61.00	Congenital renal cyst, unspecified
Q61.01	Congenital single renal cyst
Q61.02	Congenital multiple renal cysts
Q61.11	Cystic dilatation of collecting ducts
Q61.19	Other polycystic kidney, infantile type
Q61.2	Polycystic kidney, adult type
Q61.3	Polycystic kidney, unspecified
Q61.4	Renal dysplasia
Q61.5	Medullary cystic kidney
Q61.8	Other cystic kidney diseases
Q61.9	Cystic kidney disease, unspecified
Q62.0	Congenital hydronephrosis
Q62.10	Congenital occlusion of ureter, unspecified
Q62.11	Congenital occlusion of ureteropelvic junction
Q62.12	Congenital occlusion of ureterovesical orifice
Q62.2	Congenital megaureter
Q62.31	Congenital ureterocele, orthotopic
Q62.32	Cecoureterocele
Q62.39	Other obstructive defects of renal pelvis and ureter
Q62.4	Agenesis of ureter
Q62.5	Duplication of ureter
Q62.60	Malposition of ureter, unspecified
Q62.61	Deviation of ureter
Q62.62	Displacement of ureter
Q62.63	Anomalous implantation of ureter
Q62.69	Other malposition of ureter
Q62.7	Congenital vesico-uretero-renal reflux
Q62.8	Other congenital malformations of ureter
Q63.0	Accessory kidney
Q63.1	Lobulated, fused and horseshoe kidney
Q63.2	Ectopic kidney
Q63.3	Hyperplastic and giant kidney
Q63.8	Other specified congenital malformations of kidney
Q63.9	Congenital malformation of kidney, unspecified
Q64.0	Epispadias

Q64.11 Supravesical fissure of urinary bladder Q64.12 Cloacal exstrophy of urinary bladder	
O64 12 Cloacal exstrophy of urinary bladder	
GO TITE   OTOGOGI ONOTIOPHY OF WITHAILY DIAGNOT	
Q64.19 Other exstrophy of urinary bladder	
Q64.2 Congenital posterior urethral valves	
Q64.31 Congenital bladder neck obstruction	
Q64.32 Congenital stricture of urethra	
Q64.33 Congenital stricture of urinary meatus	
Q64.39 Other atresia and stenosis of urethra and bladder neck	
Q64.4 Malformation of urachus	
Q64.5 Congenital absence of bladder and urethra	
Q64.6 Congenital diverticulum of bladder	
Q64.70 Unspecified congenital malformation of bladder and urethra	
Q64.71 Congenital prolapse of urethra	
Q64.72 Congenital prolapse of urinary meatus	
Q64.73 Congenital urethrorectal fistula	
Q64.74 Double urethra	
Q64.75 Double urinary meatus	
Q64.79 Other congenital malformations of bladder and urethra	
Q64.8 Other specified congenital malformations of urinary system	
Q64.9 Congenital malformation of urinary system, unspecified	
Q65.00 Congenital dislocation of unspecified hip, unilateral	
Q65.01 Congenital dislocation of right hip, unilateral	
Q65.02 Congenital dislocation of left hip, unilateral	
Q65.1 Congenital dislocation of hip, bilateral	
Q65.2 Congenital dislocation of hip, unspecified	
Q65.30 Congenital partial dislocation of unspecified hip, unilateral	
Q65.31 Congenital partial dislocation of right hip, unilateral	
Q65.32 Congenital partial dislocation of left hip, unilateral	
Q65.4 Congenital partial dislocation of hip, bilateral	
Q65.5 Congenital partial dislocation of hip, unspecified	
Q65.6 Congenital unstable hip	
Q65.89 Other specified congenital deformities of hip	
Q65.9 Congenital deformity of hip, unspecified	
Q79.2 Exomphalos	
Q79.3 Gastroschisis	
Q79.4 Prune belly syndrome	
Q79.51 Congenital hernia of bladder	
Q79.59 Other congenital malformations of abdominal wall	
Q85.00 Neurofibromatosis, unspecified	
Q85.01 Neurofibromatosis, type 1	
Q85.02 Neurofibromatosis, type 2	
Q85.1 Tuberous sclerosis	

Q85.81	PTEN tumor syndrome
Q85.82	Other Cowden syndrome
Q85.83	Von Hippel-Lindau syndrome
Q85.89	Other phakomatoses, not elsewhere classified
Q85.9	Phakomatosis, unspecified
Q87.3	Congenital malformation syndromes involving early overgrowth
Q89.01	Asplenia (congenital)
Q89.09	Congenital malformations of spleen
Q89.1	Congenital malformations of adrenal gland
R10.0	Acute abdomen
R10.10	Upper abdominal pain, unspecified
R10.11	Right upper quadrant pain
R10.12	Left upper quadrant pain
R10.13	Epigastric pain
R10.2	Pelvic and perineal pain
R10.30	Lower abdominal pain, unspecified
R10.31	Right lower quadrant pain
R10.32	Left lower quadrant pain
R10.33	Periumbilical pain
R10.811	Right upper quadrant abdominal tenderness
R10.812	Left upper quadrant abdominal tenderness
R10.813	Right lower quadrant abdominal tenderness
R10.814	Left lower quadrant abdominal tenderness
R10.815	Periumbilic abdominal tenderness
R10.816	Epigastric abdominal tenderness
R10.817	Generalized abdominal tenderness
R10.819	Abdominal tenderness, unspecified site
R10.821	Right upper quadrant rebound abdominal tenderness
R10.822	Left upper quadrant rebound abdominal tenderness
R10.823	Right lower quadrant rebound abdominal tenderness
R10.824	Left lower quadrant rebound abdominal tenderness
R10.825	Periumbilic rebound abdominal tenderness
R10.826	Epigastric rebound abdominal tenderness
R10.827	Generalized rebound abdominal tenderness
R10.829	Rebound abdominal tenderness, unspecified site
R10.84	Generalized abdominal pain
R10.9	Unspecified abdominal pain
R11.0	Nausea
R11.10	Vomiting, unspecified
R11.11	Vomiting without nausea
R11.12	Projectile vomiting
R11.15	Cyclical vomiting syndrome unrelated to migraine
R11.2	Nausea with vomiting, unspecified
R12	Heartburn
	1

R13.10 Dysphagia, unspecified R13.11 Dysphagia, oral phase R13.12 Dysphagia, oropharyngeal phase R13.13 Dysphagia, pharyngeal phase R13.14 Dysphagia, pharyngeal phase R13.19 Other dysphagia R14.0 Abdominal distension (gaseous) R14.1 Gas pain R14.2 Eructation R14.3 Flatulence R15.0 Incomplete defecation R15.1 Fecal smearing R15.2 Fecal urgency R15.9 Full incontinence of feces R18.0 Malignant ascites R18.8 Other ascites R19.00 Intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.02 Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.01 Absent bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds R19.15 Other abnormal bowel sounds
R13.12 Dysphagia, oropharyngeal phase R13.13 Dysphagia, pharyngeal phase R13.14 Dysphagia, pharyngoesophageal phase R13.19 Other dysphagia R14.0 Abdominal distension (gaseous) R14.1 Gas pain R14.2 Eructation R14.3 Flatulence R15.0 Incomplete defecation R15.1 Fecal smearing R15.2 Fecal urgency R15.9 Full incontinence of feces R18.0 Malignant ascites R18.0 Other ascites R19.00 Intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.01 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.01 Absent bowel sounds
R13.13 Dysphagia, pharyngeal phase R13.14 Dysphagia, pharyngoesophageal phase R13.19 Other dysphagia R14.0 Abdominal distension (gaseous) R14.1 Gas pain R14.2 Eructation R14.3 Flatulence R15.0 Incomplete defecation R15.1 Fecal smearing R15.2 Fecal urgency R15.9 Full incontinence of feces R18.0 Malignant ascites R18.8 Other ascites R19.00 Intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.01 Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.02 Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.01 Absent bowel sounds R19.01 Hyperactive bowel sounds
R13.14 Dysphagia, pharyngoesophageal phase R13.19 Other dysphagia R14.0 Abdominal distension (gaseous) R14.1 Gas pain R14.2 Eructation R14.3 Flatulence R15.0 Incomplete defecation R15.1 Fecal smearing R15.2 Fecal urgency R15.9 Full incontinence of feces R18.0 Malignant ascites R18.8 Other ascites R19.00 Intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.01 Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.02 Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.01 Absent bowel sounds R19.11 Absent bowel sounds
R13.19 Other dysphagia R14.0 Abdominal distension (gaseous) R14.1 Gas pain R14.2 Eructation R14.3 Flatulence R15.0 Incomplete defecation R15.1 Fecal smearing R15.2 Fecal urgency R15.9 Full incontinence of feces R18.0 Malignant ascites R18.8 Other ascites R19.00 Intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.01 Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.02 Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.11 Absent bowel sounds
R14.0 Abdominal distension (gaseous)  R14.1 Gas pain  R14.2 Eructation  R14.3 Flatulence  R15.0 Incomplete defecation  R15.1 Fecal smearing  R15.2 Fecal urgency  R15.9 Full incontinence of feces  R18.0 Malignant ascites  R18.8 Other ascites  R19.00 Intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump, unspecified site  R19.01 Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump  R19.02 Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump  R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump  R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump  R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump  R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump  R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump  R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump  R19.11 Absent bowel sounds  R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds
R14.1 Gas pain R14.2 Eructation R14.3 Flatulence R15.0 Incomplete defecation R15.1 Fecal smearing R15.2 Fecal urgency R15.9 Full incontinence of feces R18.0 Malignant ascites R18.8 Other ascites R19.00 Intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump, unspecified site R19.01 Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.02 Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.11 Absent bowel sounds
R14.2 Eructation R14.3 Flatulence R15.0 Incomplete defecation R15.1 Fecal smearing R15.2 Fecal urgency R15.9 Full incontinence of feces R18.0 Malignant ascites R18.8 Other ascites R19.00 Intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump, unspecified site R19.01 Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.02 Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds
R14.3 Flatulence R15.0 Incomplete defecation R15.1 Fecal smearing R15.2 Fecal urgency R15.9 Full incontinence of feces R18.0 Malignant ascites R18.8 Other ascites R19.00 Intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump, unspecified site R19.01 Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.02 Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12
R15.0 Incomplete defecation R15.1 Fecal smearing R15.2 Fecal urgency R15.9 Full incontinence of feces R18.0 Malignant ascites R18.8 Other ascites R19.00 Intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump, unspecified site R19.01 Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.02 Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12
R15.1 Fecal smearing R15.2 Fecal urgency R15.9 Full incontinence of feces R18.0 Malignant ascites R18.8 Other ascites R19.00 Intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump, unspecified site R19.01 Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.02 Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds
R15.2 Fecal urgency R15.9 Full incontinence of feces R18.0 Malignant ascites R18.8 Other ascites R19.00 Intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump, unspecified site R19.01 Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.02 Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds
R15.9 Full incontinence of feces  R18.0 Malignant ascites  R18.8 Other ascites  R19.00 Intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump, unspecified site  R19.01 Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump  R19.02 Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump  R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump  R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump  R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump  R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump  R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump  R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump  R19.11 Absent bowel sounds  R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds
R18.0 Malignant ascites  R18.8 Other ascites  R19.00 Intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump, unspecified site  R19.01 Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump  R19.02 Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump  R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump  R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump  R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump  R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump  R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump  R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump  R19.11 Absent bowel sounds  R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds
R18.8 Other ascites  R19.00 Intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump, unspecified site  R19.01 Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump  R19.02 Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump  R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump  R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump  R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump  R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump  R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump  R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump  R19.11 Absent bowel sounds  R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds
R19.00 Intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump, unspecified site  R19.01 Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump  R19.02 Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump  R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump  R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump  R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump  R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump  R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump  R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump  R19.11 Absent bowel sounds  R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds
R19.01 Right upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump  R19.02 Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump  R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump  R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump  R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump  R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump  R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump  R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump  R19.11 Absent bowel sounds  R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds
R19.02 Left upper quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds
R19.03 Right lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump  R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump  R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump  R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump  R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump  R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump  R19.11 Absent bowel sounds  R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds
R19.04 Left lower quadrant abdominal swelling, mass and lump R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds
R19.05 Periumbilic swelling, mass or lump R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds
R19.06 Epigastric swelling, mass or lump R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds
R19.07 Generalized intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds
R19.09 Other intra-abdominal and pelvic swelling, mass and lump R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds
R19.11 Absent bowel sounds R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds
R19.12 Hyperactive bowel sounds
R19 15 Other abnormal bowel sounds
Tito io dini abilima bown bounds
R19.2 Visible peristalsis
R19.4 Change in bowel habit
R19.5 Other fecal abnormalities
R19.7 Diarrhea, unspecified
R19.8 Other specified symptoms and signs involving the digestive system and abdomen
R30.1 Vesical tenesmus
R31.0 Gross hematuria
R31.1 Benign essential microscopic hematuria
R31.21 Asymptomatic microscopic hematuria
R31.29 Other microscopic hematuria
R31.9 Hematuria, unspecified
R36.1 Hematospermia
R39.191 Need to immediately re-void
R39.192 Position dependent micturition

R39.198	Other difficulties with micturition
R39.2	Extrarenal uremia
R39.82	Chronic bladder pain
R39.89	Other symptoms and signs involving the genitourinary system
R39.9	Unspecified symptoms and signs involving the genitourinary system
R50.2	Drug induced fever
R50.81	Fever presenting with conditions classified elsewhere
R50.9	Fever, unspecified
R57.1	Hypovolemic shock
R57.8	Other shock
R58	Hemorrhage, not elsewhere classified
R59.0	Localized enlarged lymph nodes
R59.1	Generalized enlarged lymph nodes
R59.9	Enlarged lymph nodes, unspecified
R60.0	Localized edema
R61	Generalized hyperhidrosis
R63.4	Abnormal weight loss
R63.6	Underweight
R64	Cachexia
R74.01	Elevation of levels of liver transaminase levels
R74.02	Elevation of levels of lactic acid dehydrogenase [LDH]
R74.8	Abnormal levels of other serum enzymes
R74.9	Abnormal serum enzyme level, unspecified
R80.2	Orthostatic proteinuria, unspecified
R90.89	Other abnormal findings on diagnostic imaging of central nervous system
R93.41	Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnostic imaging of renal pelvis, ureter, or bladder
R93.421	Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnostic imaging of right kidney
R93.422	Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnostic imaging of left kidney
R93.429	Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnostic imaging of unspecified kidney
R93.49	Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnostic imaging of other urinary organs
R93.5	Abnormal findings on diagnostic imaging of other abdominal regions, including retroperitoneum
R93.811	Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnostic imaging of right testicle
R93.812	Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnostic imaging of left testicle
R93.813	Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnostic imaging of testicles, bilateral
R93.819	Abnormal radiologic findings on diagnostic imaging of unspecified testicle
R93.89	Abnormal findings on diagnostic imaging of other specified body structures
R93.9	Diagnostic imaging inconclusive due to excess body fat of patient
R94.5	Abnormal results of liver function studies
R97.20	Elevated prostate specific antigen [PSA]
R97.21	Rising PSA following treatment for malignant neoplasm of prostate
S29.001A	Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, initial encounter
S29.001D	Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, subsequent encounter

S29.002S Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, sequela S29.009A Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter Other injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, initial encounter S29.091D Other injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.091S Other injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.092A Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.092D Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, sequela S29.092B Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, sequela S29.099D Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.099D Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.099D Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.8xx Other specified injuries of thorax, initial encounter S29.8xx Other specified injuries of thorax, subsequent encounter Unspecified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter Unspecified injury of thorax, sequela Unspecified injury of thorax, sequela Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter S31.011D Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter S31.011B Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter S31.021A Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into		
S29.002b Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, subsequent encount S29.009A Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, initial encount Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, initial encount S29.009D Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, sequela S29.091A Other injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, initial encounter S29.091D Other injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.091S Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, initial encounter S29.092A Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.092D Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.093C Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.099B Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.099B Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.099C Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.099C Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.099X Other specified injuries of thorax, initial encounter S29.099X Other specified injuries of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.099X Unspecified injuries of thorax, sequela Unspecified Unspecified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.099X Unspecified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pe	S29.001S	Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, sequela
S29.002S Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, sequela S29.009A Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, initial encount S29.009D Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, sequela S29.091A Other injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, initial encounter S29.091D Other injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.091S Other injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.092A Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.092D Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, sequela S29.092D Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, sequela S29.092D Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.099D Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.099D Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.8xxA Other specified injuries of thorax, initial encounter S29.8xxB Other specified injuries of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.9xxA Unspecified injury of thorax, sequela S29.9xxA Unspecified injury of thorax, sequela S29.9xxB Unspecified injury of thorax, sequela S31.001A Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter S31.001B Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter S31.001B Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter S31.011B Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter S31.021A Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter S31.031B Puncture wound without for	S29.002A	Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, initial encounter
S29.009A Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, initial encounter Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, sequela S29.009A Other injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, initial encounter Other injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.001D Other injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, subsequent encounter Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.002A Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, initial encounter S29.002D Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.009C Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, initial encounter S29.009D Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.009D Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.009S Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.009S Other specified injuries of thorax, initial encounter S29.009S Other specified injuries of thorax, initial encounter S29.009S Other specified injuries of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.009S Unspecified injury of thorax, initial encounter S29.009S Unspecified injury of thorax, initial encounter S29.009S Unspecified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter S20.001S Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter S20.001S Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration	S29.002D	Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, subsequent encounter
S29.009D Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.0091A Other injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, initial encounter S29.091D Other injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.091D Other injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.092A Other injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.092A Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, initial encounter S29.092B Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.092B Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.099B Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.099B Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.099B Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.8xxA Other specified injuries of thorax, initial encounter S29.8xxB Other specified injuries of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.9xxA Unspecified injury of thorax, initial encounter S29.9xxD Unspecified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.9xxB Unspecified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.9xxB Unspecified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter S31.001A Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter S31.011A Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter S31.011B Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter S31.021A Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter S31.031A Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into	S29.002S	Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, sequela
S29.009D Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.0091A Other injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, initial encounter S29.091D Other injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.091D Other injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.092A Other injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.092A Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, initial encounter S29.092B Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.092B Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.099B Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.099B Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.099B Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.8xxA Other specified injuries of thorax, initial encounter S29.8xxB Other specified injuries of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.9xxA Unspecified injury of thorax, initial encounter S29.9xxD Unspecified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.9xxB Unspecified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.9xxB Unspecified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter S31.001A Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter S31.011A Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter S31.011B Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter S31.021A Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter S31.031A Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into	S29.009A	
S29.0918 Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, sequela S29.091D Other injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, initial encounter S29.091S Other injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.091S Other injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, sequela S29.092A Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.092D Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.092S Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.099A Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, initial encounter S29.099D Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.099D Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.99S Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent S29.9xxA Other specified injuries of thorax, initial encounter S29.9xxD Other specified injuries of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.9xxA Unspecified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.9xxD Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter S31.001D Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela S31.011A Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter S31.021A Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter S31.021A Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter		Unspecified injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent
S29.091A Other injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, initial encounter S29.091B Other injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.092A Other injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, sequela S29.092A Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, initial encounter S29.092B Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.092B Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.099A Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, initial encounter S29.099B Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.099B Other specified injuries of thorax, initial encounter S29.8xxA Other specified injuries of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.8xxS Other specified injuries of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.8xxS Other specified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.9xxD Unspecified injury of thorax, initial encounter S29.9xxD Unspecified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.9xxS Unspecified injury of thorax, sequela S31.001A Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter S31.001D Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter S31.001D Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter S31.011D Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter S31.021A Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter S31.021A Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter S31.031B Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with pen	S29.009S	
S29.091D Other injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.091S Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, sequela Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, initial encounter S29.092D Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, subsequent encounter Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, sequela S29.099A Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, initial encounter Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, initial encounter Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter Other specified injuries of thorax, initial encounter Other specified injuries of thorax, initial encounter Other specified injuries of thorax, subsequent encounter Other specified injuries of thorax, sequela Other specified injuries of thorax, subsequent encounter Other specified injuries of thorax, subsequent encounter Other specified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter Other specified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter Other specified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter Other Specified Open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter Other Specified Open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter Other Specified Open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter Other Specified Open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter Other Specified Open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter Other Specified Open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter Other Specified Open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent enco		
S29.091S Other injury of muscle and tendon of front wall of thorax, sequela S29.092A Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, initial encounter S29.092B Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.092S Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.099A Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, initial encounter S29.099B Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encount S29.099S Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encount S29.8xxA Other specified injuries of thorax, initial encounter S29.8xxD Other specified injuries of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.8xxS Other specified injuries of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.9xxA Unspecified injury of thorax, initial encounter Unspecified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.9xxD Unspecified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.001S Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.011A Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.011B Laceration with out foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.021A Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.021B Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encou		
S29.092A Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, initial encounter S29.092B Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.092S Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, sequela S29.099A Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, initial encounter S29.099B Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encount S29.099S Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encount S29.8xxA Other specified injuries of thorax, initial encounter S29.8xxD Other specified injuries of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.8xxS Other specified injury of thorax, sequela S29.9xxA Unspecified injury of thorax, sequela S29.9xxD Unspecified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.9xxD Unspecified injury of thorax, sequela S31.001A Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter S31.001D Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter S31.011A Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter S31.011B Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter S31.011C Laceration with oreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter S31.021A Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter S31.031A Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter S31.031B Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retro		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
S29.092D Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.092S Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, initial encounter S29.099A Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.099D Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.099S Other specified injuries of thorax, initial encounter S29.8xxA Other specified injuries of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.8xxD Other specified injuries of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.9xxA Unspecified injury of thorax, initial encounter S29.9xxA Unspecified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.9xxD Unspecified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.9xxS Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela Pun		
S29.092S Other injury of muscle and tendon of back wall of thorax, sequela S29.099A Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, initial encounter S29.099B Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encoun S29.099S Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encount S29.8xxA Other specified injuries of thorax, initial encounter S29.8xxD Other specified injuries of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.8xxS Other specified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.9xxA Unspecified injury of thorax, sequela S29.9xxA Unspecified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.9xxD Unspecified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.9xxS Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter S31.001A Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter S31.01D Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela S31.011A Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter S31.011D Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela S31.011A Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela S31.021A Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter S31.021B Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter S31.031B Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign		
S29.099A Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, initial encounter S29.099D Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.099S Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.8xxA Other specified injuries of thorax, initial encounter S29.8xxD Other specified injuries of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.8xxS Other specified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.9xxA Unspecified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.9xxD Unspecified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.9xxD Unspecified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.9xxS Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter S31.011D Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter S31.011S Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sidual encounter S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela Puncture wound without foreign body of lo		· · ·
S29.099D Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, subsequent encoun S29.099S Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, sequela S29.8xxA Other specified injuries of thorax, initial encounter S29.8xxD Other specified injuries of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.8xxS Other specified injury of thorax, sequela S29.9xxA Unspecified injury of thorax, sequela S29.9xxD Unspecified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter Unspecified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter Unspecified injury of thorax, sequela Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter Puncture wound without foreign body of lower bac		
S29.099S Other injury of muscle and tendon of unspecified wall of thorax, sequela S29.8xxA Other specified injuries of thorax, initial encounter S29.8xxD Other specified injuries of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.8xxS Other specified injury of thorax, sequela S29.9xxA Unspecified injury of thorax, sequela S29.9xxD Unspecified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.9xxD Unspecified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.9xxS Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.011A Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.011D Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.021A Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.021B Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.021C Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.031B Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031A Puncture wound without forei		i i
S29.8xxA Other specified injuries of thorax, initial encounter S29.8xxD Other specified injuries of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.8xxS Other specified injuries of thorax, sequela S29.9xxA Unspecified injury of thorax, initial encounter S29.9xxD Unspecified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.9xxS Unspecified injury of thorax, sequela S31.001A Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter S31.001D Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela S31.011A Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter S31.011D Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter S31.011S Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela S31.021A Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter S31.021D Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela S31.031D Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela		
S29.8xxD Other specified injuries of thorax, subsequent encounter  S29.8xxS Other specified injury of thorax, sequela  S29.9xxA Unspecified injury of thorax, initial encounter  S29.9xxD Unspecified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter  S29.9xxS Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.001A Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.001D Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.001S Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.011A Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.011D Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.021A Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.021D Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.031D Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.031B Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela		
S29.8xxS Other specified injuries of thorax, sequela S29.9xxA Unspecified injury of thorax, initial encounter S29.9xxD Unspecified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.9xxS Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela S31.011A Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.021B Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.031D Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031D Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.041A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela		
S29.9xxA Unspecified injury of thorax, initial encounter S29.9xxD Unspecified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.9xxS Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.011A Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.011D Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.021A Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.021D Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.021A Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.031D Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela		
S29.9xxD Unspecified injury of thorax, subsequent encounter S29.9xxS Unspecified injury of thorax, sequela S31.001A Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela S31.011A Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.011D Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.021A Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.021D Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.021S Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.031D Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela		i i
S29.9xxS Unspecified injury of thorax, sequela S31.001A Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter S31.001D Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela S31.011A Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter S31.011D Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter S31.011S Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela S31.021A Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter S31.021D Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter S31.021S Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter S31.031D Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter S31.031D Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter S31.031S Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter	S29.9xxA	
S31.001A Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.001D Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.001S Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.011A Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.011D Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.011S Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.021A Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.021D Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.021S Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.031D Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031S Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.041A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela	S29.9xxD	
retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.001D Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.001S Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.011A Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.011D Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.011S Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.021A Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.021D Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.021S Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.031D Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031B Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031B Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela	S29.9xxS	Unspecified injury of thorax, sequela
S31.001D Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.001S Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.011A Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.011D Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.011S Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.021A Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.021D Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.021S Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.031D Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031S Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031B Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela	S31.001A	
S31.001S Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.011A Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.011D Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.011S Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.021A Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.021D Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.021S Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.031D Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031S Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031B Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela	C24 004D	
S31.001S Unspecified open wound of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.011A Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.011D Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.011S Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.021A Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.021D Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.021S Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.031D Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031S Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.041A Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela	531.0010	
retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.011A Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.011D Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.011S Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.021A Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.021D Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.021S Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.031D Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031S Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.041A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela	S31.001S	
retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.011D Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.011S Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.021A Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.021D Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.021S Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.031D Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031S Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.041A Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into		retroperitoneum, sequela
S31.011D Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.011S Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.021A Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.021D Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.021S Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.031D Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031S Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.041A Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into	S31.011A	
retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.011S Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.021A Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.021D Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.021S Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.031D Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031S Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.041A Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into	S31 011D	
S31.021A Laceration without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.021A Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.021D Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.021S Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.031D Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031S Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.041A Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into	331.011D	
S31.021A Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.021D Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.021S Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.031D Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031S Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.041A Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into	S31.011S	
retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.021D Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.021S Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.031D Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031S Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.041A Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into		
S31.021D Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.021S Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.031D Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031S Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.041A Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into	S31.021A	
retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.021S Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.031D Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031S Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.041A Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into	S31 021D	
S31.021S Laceration with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.031D Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031S Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.041A Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into	031.021D	
S31.031A Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.031D Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031S Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.041A Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into	S31.021S	
retroperitoneum, initial encounter  S31.031D Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031S Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.041A Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into		
S31.031D Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031S Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.041A Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into	S31.031A	
retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter  S31.031S Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela  S31.041A Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into	S31 031D	
S31.031S Puncture wound without foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela S31.041A Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into	CO1.001D	
S31.041A Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into	S31.031S	
retroperitoneum, initial encounter	S31.041A	

S31.041D	Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter
S31.041S	Puncture wound with foreign body of lower back and pelvis with penetration into
S31.051A	retroperitoneum, sequela  Open bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, initial encounter
S31.051D	Open bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, subsequent encounter
S31.051S	Open bite of lower back and pelvis with penetration into retroperitoneum, sequela
S31.20xA	Unspecified open wound of penis, initial encounter
S31.20xD	Unspecified open wound of penis, subsequent encounter
S31.20xS	Unspecified open wound of penis, sequela
S31.21xA	Laceration without foreign body of penis, initial encounter
S31.21xD	Laceration without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter
S31.21xS	Laceration without foreign body of penis, sequela
S31.22xA	Laceration with foreign body of penis, initial encounter
S31.22xD	Laceration with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter
S31.22xS	Laceration with foreign body of penis, sequela
S31.23xA	Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, initial encounter
S31.23xD	Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter
S31.23xS	Puncture wound without foreign body of penis, sequela
S31.24xA	Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, initial encounter
S31.24xD	Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, subsequent encounter
S31.24xS	Puncture wound with foreign body of penis, sequela
S31.25xA	Open bite of penis, initial encounter
S31.25xD	Open bite of penis, subsequent encounter
S31.25xS	Open bite of penis, sequela
S31.30xA	Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, initial encounter
S31.30xD	Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter
S31.30xS	Unspecified open wound of scrotum and testes, sequela
S31.31xA	Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter
S31.31xD	Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter
S31.31xS	Laceration without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela
S31.32xA	Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter
S31.32xD	Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter
S31.32xS	Laceration with foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela
S31.33xA	Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter
S31.33xD	Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter
S31.33xS	Puncture wound without foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela
S31.34xA	Puncture wound with foreign body of scrotum and testes, initial encounter
S31.34xD	Puncture wound with foreign body of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter
S31.34xS	Puncture wound with foreign body of scrotum and testes, sequela
S31.35xA	Open bite of scrotum and testes, initial encounter
S31.35xD	Open bite of scrotum and testes, subsequent encounter
S31.35xS	Open bite of scrotum and testes, sequela

S31.40xA	Unspecified open wound of vagina and vulva, initial encounter
S31.40xD	Unspecified open wound of vagina and vulva, subsequent encounter
S31.40xS	Unspecified open wound of vagina and vulva, sequela
S31.41xA	Laceration without foreign body of vagina and vulva, initial encounter
S31.41xD	Laceration without foreign body of vagina and vulva, subsequent encounter
S31.41xS	Laceration without foreign body of vagina and vulva, sequela
S31.42xA	Laceration with foreign body of vagina and vulva, initial encounter
S31.42xD	Laceration with foreign body of vagina and vulva, subsequent encounter
S31.42xS	Laceration with foreign body of vagina and vulva, sequela
S31.43xA	Puncture wound without foreign body of vagina and vulva, initial encounter
S31.43xD	Puncture wound without foreign body of vagina and vulva, subsequent encounter
S31.43xS	Puncture wound without foreign body of vagina and vulva, sequela
S31.44xA	Puncture wound with foreign body of vagina and vulva, initial encounter
S31.44xD	Puncture wound with foreign body of vagina and vulva, subsequent encounter
S31.44xS	Puncture wound with foreign body of vagina and vulva, sequela
S31.45xA	Open bite of vagina and vulva, initial encounter
S31.45xD	Open bite of vagina and vulva, subsequent encounter
S31.45xS	Open bite of vagina and vulva, sequela
S31.501A	Unspecified open wound of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter
S31.501D	Unspecified open wound of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent
	encounter
S31.501S	Unspecified open wound of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela
S31.502A	Unspecified open wound of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter
S31.502D	Unspecified open wound of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter
S31.502S	Unspecified open wound of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela
S31.511A	Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter
S31.511D	Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter
S31.511S	Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela
S31.512A	Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter
S31.512D	Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter
S31.512S	Laceration without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela
S31.521A	Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter
S31.521D	Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter
S31.521S	Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela
S31.522A	Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter
S31.522D	Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter
S31.522S	Laceration with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela
L	

S31.531A	Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter
S31.531D	Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter
S31.531S	Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela
S31.532A	Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter
S31.532D	Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter
S31.532S	Puncture wound without foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela
S31.541A	Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter
S31.541D	Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter
S31.541S	Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela
S31.542A	Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter
S31.542D	Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter
S31.542S	Puncture wound with foreign body of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela
S31.551A	Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, initial encounter
S31.551D	Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, subsequent encounter
S31.551S	Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, male, sequela
S31.552A	Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, female, initial encounter
S31.552D	Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, female, subsequent encounter
S31.552S	Open bite of unspecified external genital organs, female, sequela
S31.600A	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.600D	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.600S	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.601A	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.601D	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.601S	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.602A	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.602D	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.602S	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.603A	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.603D	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter

S31.603S	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.604A	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.604D	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.604S	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.605A	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.605D	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into
001.0002	peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.605S	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.609A	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.609D	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.609S	Unspecified open wound of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into
	peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.610A	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with
001101071	penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.610D	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with
031.010D	penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.610S	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with
331.0103	
CO1 C11A	penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.611A	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.611D	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration
0002	into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.611S	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration
001.0110	into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.612A	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration
	into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.612D	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration
	into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.612S	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration
	into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.613A	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with
001101071	penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.613D	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with
031.013D	penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.613S	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with
331.0133	penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
C21 C11A	
S31.614A	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration
004.0445	into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.614D	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration
004.64.40	into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.614S	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration
_	into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.615A	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration
	into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.615D	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration
	into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter

S31.615S	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration
	into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.619A	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.619D	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.619S	Laceration without foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.620A	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.620D	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.620S	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.621A	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.621D	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.621S	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.622A	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.622D	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.622S	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.623A	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.623D	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.623S	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.624A	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.624D	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.624S	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.625A	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.625D	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.625S	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.629A	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.629D	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.629S	Laceration with foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.630A	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.630D	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter

004.0000	
S31.630S	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with
001.0011	penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.631A	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with
004.0045	penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.631D	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with
004 0040	penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.631S	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with
004 0004	penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.632A	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with
004 0000	penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.632D	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with
004 0000	penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.632S	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with
004 0004	penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.633A	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with
004 0000	penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.633D	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with
004 0000	penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.633S	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with
004.0044	penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.634A	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with
004 004D	penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.634D	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with
004.0040	penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.634S	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with
004 0054	penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.635A	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with
S31.635D	penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
331.0330	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with
S31.635S	penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter  Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with
331.0333	penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.639A	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with
331.039A	penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.639D	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with
331.039D	penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.639S	Puncture wound without foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with
001.0000	penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.640A	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with
001.040/1	penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.640D	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with
031.040D	penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.640S	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with
001.0400	penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.641A	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with
301.041/1	penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.641D	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with
	penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.641S	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with
20.10.10	penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.642A	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with
	penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.642D	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with
	penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter

S31.642S	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.643A	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.643D	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.643S	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.644A	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.644D	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.644S	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.645A	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.645D	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.645S	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.649A	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.649D	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.649S	Puncture wound with foreign body of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.650A	Open bite of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.650D	Open bite of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.650S	Open bite of abdominal wall, right upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.651A	Open bite of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.651D	Open bite of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.651S	Open bite of abdominal wall, left upper quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.652A	Open bite of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.652D	Open bite of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.652S	Open bite of abdominal wall, epigastric region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.653A	Open bite of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.653D	Open bite of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.653S	Open bite of abdominal wall, right lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.654A	Open bite of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.654D	Open bite of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
-	

S31.654S	Open bite of abdominal wall, left lower quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity,
S31.655A	sequela  Open bite of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.655D	Open bite of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.655S	Open bite of abdominal wall, periumbilic region with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S31.659A	Open bite of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, initial encounter
S31.659D	Open bite of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, subsequent encounter
S31.659S	Open bite of abdominal wall, unspecified quadrant with penetration into peritoneal cavity, sequela
S32.301A	Unspecified fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.301B	Unspecified fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.301D	Unspecified fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.301G	Unspecified fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.301K	Unspecified fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.301S	Unspecified fracture of right ilium, sequela
S32.302A	Unspecified fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.302B	Unspecified fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.302D	Unspecified fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.302G	Unspecified fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.302K	Unspecified fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.302S	Unspecified fracture of left ilium, sequela
S32.309A	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.309B	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.309D	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.309G	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.309K	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.309S	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ilium, sequela
S32.311A	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.311B	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.311D	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.311G	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.311K	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.311S	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, sequela
S32.312A	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.312B	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for open fracture

S32.312D	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.312G	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.312K	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.312S	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, sequela
S32.313A	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.313B	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.313D	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.313G	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture
S32.313K	with delayed healing  Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.313S	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, sequela
S32.314A	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.314B	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.314D	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.314G	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.314K	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.314S	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ilium, sequela
S32.315A	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.315B	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.315D	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.315G	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.315K	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.315S	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ilium, sequela
S32.316A	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.316B	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.316D	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.316G	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.316K	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.316S	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ilium, sequela
S32.391A	Other fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.391B	Other fracture of right ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.391D	Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.391G	Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.391K	Other fracture of right ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.391S	Other fracture of right ilium, sequela

S32.392A	Other fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.392B	Other fracture of left ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.392D	Other fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.392G	Other fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.392K	Other fracture of left ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.392S	Other fracture of left ilium, sequela
S32.399A	Other fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.399B	Other fracture of unspecified ilium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.399D	Other fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.399G	Other fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.399K	Other fracture of unspecified ilium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.399S	Other fracture of unspecified ilium, sequela
S32.401A	Unspecified fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.401B	Unspecified fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.401D	Unspecified fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.401G	Unspecified fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.401K	Unspecified fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.401S	Unspecified fracture of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.402A	Unspecified fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.402B	Unspecified fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.402D	Unspecified fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.402G	Unspecified fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.402K	Unspecified fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.402S	Unspecified fracture of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.409A	Unspecified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.409B	Unspecified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.409D	Unspecified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.409G	Unspecified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.409K	Unspecified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.409S	Unspecified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.411A	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.411B	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.411D	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.411G	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing

S32.411K	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.411S	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.412A	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.412B	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.412D	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.412G	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.412K	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.412S	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.413A	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.413B	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.413D	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.413G	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.413K	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.413S	Displaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.414A	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.414B	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.414D	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.414G	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.414K	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.414S	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.415A	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.415B	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.415D	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.415G	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.415K	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.415S	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.416A	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.416B	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.416D	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing

S32.416G	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.416K	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.416S	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.421A	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.421B	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.421D	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.421G	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.421K	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.421S	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.422A	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.422B	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.422D	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.422G	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.422K	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.422S	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.423A	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.423B	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.423D	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.423G	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.423K	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.423S	Displaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.424A	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.424B	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.424D	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.424G	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.424K	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.424S	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.425A	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.425B	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture

S32.425D	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.425G	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.425K	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.425S	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.426A	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.426B	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.426D	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.426G	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.426K	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.426S	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior wall of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.431A	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.431B	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.431D	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.431G	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.431K	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.431S	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.432A	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.432B	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.432D	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.432G	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.432K	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.432S	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.433A	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.433B	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.433D	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.433G	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.433K	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.433S	Displaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.434A	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture

S32.434B	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, initial
	encounter for open fracture
S32.434D	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.434G	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.434K	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, subsequent
	encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.434S	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.435A	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.435B	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.435D	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.435G	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, subsequent
002.1000	encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.435K	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, subsequent
	encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.435S	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.436A	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum, initial
	encounter for closed fracture
S32.436B	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum, initial
	encounter for open fracture
S32.436D	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum,
000 1000	subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.436G	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.436K	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum,
002.400K	subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.436S	Nondisplaced fracture of anterior column [iliopubic] of unspecified acetabulum,
	sequela
S32.441A	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.441B	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.441D	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, subsequent
	encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.441G	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, subsequent
	encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.441K	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, subsequent
	encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.441S	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.442A	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.442B	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, initial encounter
000 4105	for open fracture
S32.442D	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, subsequent
000 4400	encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.442G	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, subsequent
S22 440V	encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.442K	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.442S	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, sequela

S32.443A	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.443B	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.443D	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.443G	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.443K	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.443S	Displaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.444A	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.444B	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.444D	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.444G	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.444K	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.444S	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.445A	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.445B	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.445D	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.445G	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.445K	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.445S	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.446A	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.446B	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.446D	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.446G	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.446K	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.446S	Nondisplaced fracture of posterior column [ilioischial] of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.451A	Displaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.451B	Displaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.451D	Displaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.451G	Displaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.451K	Displaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion

S32.451S	Displaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.452A	Displaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.452B	Displaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.452D	Displaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.452G	Displaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.452K	Displaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.452S	Displaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.453A	Displaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.453B	Displaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.453D	Displaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.453G	Displaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.453K	Displaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.453S	Displaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.454A	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.454B	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.454D	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.454G	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.454K	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.454S	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.455A	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.455B	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.455D	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.455G	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.455K	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.455S	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.456A	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.456B	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.456D	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.456D S32.456G	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Nondisplaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing

000 4500	Nondinal and transcript front
S32.456S	Nondisplaced transverse fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.461A	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, initial
	encounter for closed fracture
S32.461B	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, initial
000 15:5	encounter for open fracture
S32.461D	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent
000 15:0	encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.461G	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent
000 10111	encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.461K	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent
000 4040	encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.461S	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.462A	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter
	for closed fracture
S32.462B	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter
000 1000	for open fracture
S32.462D	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent
000 4000	encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.462G	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent
000 40014	encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.462K	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent
S32.462S	encounter for fracture with nonunion
	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.463A	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial
000 1007	encounter for closed fracture
S32.463B	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial
000 4000	encounter for open fracture
S32.463D	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum,
C22 4C2C	subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.463G	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum,
S32.463K	subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum,
332.403N	subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.463S	Displaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.464A	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, initial
C22 464D	encounter for closed fracture  Needisplaced associated transverse posterior fracture of right acetabulum initial
S32.464B	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, initial
S32.464D	encounter for open fracture  Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum,
332.404D	subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.464G	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum,
302.7070	subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.464K	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum,
302. 1041	subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.464S	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.465A	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, initial
332.403A	encounter for closed fracture
S32.465B	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, initial
332.7030	encounter for open fracture
S32.465D	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent
302.7000	encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.465G	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent
302.1000	encounter for fracture with delayed healing
	and an in the control of the control

S32.465K	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.465S	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.466A	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum,
	initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.466B	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.466D	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.466G	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.466K	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.466S	Nondisplaced associated transverse-posterior fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.471A	Displaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.471B	Displaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.471D	Displaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.471G	Displaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.471K	Displaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.471S	Displaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.472A	Displaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.472B	Displaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.472D	Displaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.472G	Displaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.472K	Displaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.472S	Displaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.473A	Displaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.473B	Displaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.473D	Displaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.473G	Displaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.473K	Displaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.473S	Displaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.474A	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.474B	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.474D	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing

S32.474G Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, sequela Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture with routine healing Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for Ocea fracture Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with notine healing Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with notine healing Nondisplaced fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture of redial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture of piph acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Displaced dome		
S32.474K   Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion   S32.475A   Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture   S32.475B   Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture   Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture   Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing   Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with olayed healing   Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with onunion   Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for closed fracture with nonunion   Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture   Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture   Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing   Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion   Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion   Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion   Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion   Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture   S32.481B	S32.474G	
S32.475A Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, sequela  S32.475A Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, sequela  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for olosed fracture  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S2.476S Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, sequela  S32.481B Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.481D Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Displaced dome	S32.474K	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for
S32.475A  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.475B  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture with routine healing  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, sequela  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture S22.4758  Displaced fome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture S22.4811  Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S22.4814  Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S22.4825  Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S22.4826  Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent e	S32.474S	
S32.475B Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture S32.475C Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.475K Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.475K Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.475A Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, sequela S32.476A Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.476B Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.476S Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, sequela S32.481A Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.481B Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.481C Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.481C Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.481C Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.482D Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.482D Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Displaced dome	S32.475A	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed
fracture with routine healing  S32.475G  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.475K  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.475A  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, sequela  S32.476A  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.476B  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.476C  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.476K  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced dome fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, sequela  S32.481A  Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.481B  Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.481C  Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.481B  Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.481B  Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.482A  Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.482B  Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.482C  Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, ini	S32.475B	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open
fracture with delayed healing  S32.475K Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.475S Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, sequela  S32.476A Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.476B Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.476C Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.476K Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.476K Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced fracture of redial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.481A Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.481B Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.481B Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.481B Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.481B Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.482B Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with lealing  S32.482B Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.482C Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.482B Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial enc	S32.475D	
fracture with nonunion  S32.475A  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, sequela  S32.476A  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  Displaced dome fracture of	S32.475G	fracture with delayed healing
S32.476B Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Nondisplaced fracture with routine healing  Nondisplaced fracture with routine healing  Nondisplaced fracture with delayed healing  Nondisplaced fracture with delayed healing  Nondisplaced fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.481B Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.481G Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.481K Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.481S Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, sequela  S32.482A Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.482B Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.482C Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.482C Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.482B Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.482B Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.483B Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture of pisplaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent enco		
closed fracture  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Nondisplaced fracture with delayed healing  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  322.481A  Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  332.481B  Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  332.481G  Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  332.481K  Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  332.481S  Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  332.482A  Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for fracture with routine healing  332.482B  Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  332.482C  Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  332.482C  Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  332.482B  Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  332.482B  Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  332.482B  Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  332.483B  Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encou	S32.475S	Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.476D Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.476G Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.476K Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.476S Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.481A Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.481B Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture S32.481D Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.481G Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.481K Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.481S Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, sequela S32.482A Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.482B Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.482C Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.482C Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.482C Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.482S Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.482S Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture S32.483B Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.483G Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for	S32.476A	closed fracture
encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.476G  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.476K  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.476S  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, sequela  S32.481A  Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.481B  Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.481D  Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.481G  Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.481K  Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.481S  Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, sequela  S32.482A  Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.482B  Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture with routine healing  S32.482C  Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.482C  Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.482C  Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.482C  Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.482B  Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.483C  Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture of lesplaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum,		open fracture
encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.476K  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.476S  Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, sequela  S32.481A  Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.481B  Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.481D  Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.481G  Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.481K  Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.481S  Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, sequela  S32.482A  Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.482B  Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.482C  Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.482C  Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.482C  Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.482B  Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.482B  Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.483B  Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture of racture with routine healing  Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing		encounter for fracture with routine healing
encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.476S Nondisplaced fracture of medial wall of unspecified acetabulum, sequela  S32.481A Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.481B Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.481D Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.481G Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.481K Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.481S Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, sequela  S32.482A Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.482B Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.482C Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.482C Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.482S Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.482S Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.483B Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.483B Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for open fracture with routine healing  S32.483G Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.483G Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing		encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.481A Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.481B Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture S32.481D Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.481G Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.481K Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.481S Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, sequela S32.482A Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.482B Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.482C Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.482K Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.482S Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.482S Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.483B Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture S32.483D Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.483G Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing		encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.481B Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture S32.481D Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.481G Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, sequela Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, sequela Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for open fracture of pisplaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for open fracture with routine healing Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
S32.481G Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.481G Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.481K Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.481S Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, sequela S32.482A Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.482B Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for pen fracture S32.482D Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.482G Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.482K Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.482S Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, sequela S32.483A Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture S32.483B Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for open fracture S32.483G Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for pen fracture		
routine healing  S32.481G Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.481K Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.481S Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, sequela  S32.482A Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.482B Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.482D Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.482G Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.482K Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.482S Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, sequela  S32.483A Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.483B Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for open fracture  S32.483C Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing	S32.481B	1
delayed healing  S32.481K Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.481S Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, sequela  S32.482A Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.482B Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.482D Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.482G Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.482K Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.482S Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, sequela  S32.483A Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.483B Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for open fracture  S32.483C Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.483G Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing		routine healing
nonunion  S32.481S Displaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, sequela  S32.482A Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.482B Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.482D Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.482G Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.482K Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.482S Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, sequela  S32.483A Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.483B Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.483G Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for		delayed healing
S32.482A Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.482B Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture S32.482D Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.482G Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.482K Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.482S Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, sequela S32.483A Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.483B Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture S32.483D Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.483G Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for		nonunion
S32.482B Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture S32.482D Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.482G Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.482K Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.482S Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, sequela S32.483A Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.483B Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture S32.483D Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.483G Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for		<u> </u>
Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.482G Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.482K Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.482S Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, sequela  S32.483A Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.483B Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.483D Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.483G Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for	S32.482A	Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.482G Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.482K Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.482S Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, sequela  S32.483A Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.483B Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.483D Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.483G Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for	S32.482B	Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
delayed healing  S32.482K Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.482S Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, sequela  S32.483A Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.483B Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.483D Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.483G Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for	S32.482D	· ·
nonunion  S32.482S Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, sequela  S32.483A Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.483B Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.483D Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.483G Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for	S32.482G	delayed healing
S32.483A Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.483B Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.483D Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.483G Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for		· ·
fracture  S32.483B Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.483D Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.483G Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for	S32.482S	Displaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.483D Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.483G Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for	S32.483A	· ·
fracture with routine healing S32.483G Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for	S32.483B	Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.483G Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for	S32.483D	
	S32.483G	

S32.483K	Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.483S	Displaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.484A	Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.484B	Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.484D	Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture
	with routine healing
S32.484G	Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.484K	Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.484S	Nondisplaced dome fracture of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.485A	Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.485B	Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.485D	Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture
	with routine healing
S32.485G	Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.485K	Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.485S	Nondisplaced dome fracture of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.486A	Nondisplaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.486B	Nondisplaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.486D	Nondisplaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.486G	Nondisplaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.486K	Nondisplaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.486S	Nondisplaced dome fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.491A	Other specified fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.491B	Other specified fracture of right acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.491D	Other specified fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with
	routine healing
S32.491G	Other specified fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.491K	Other specified fracture of right acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.491S	Other specified fracture of right acetabulum, sequela
S32.492A	Other specified fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.492B	Other specified fracture of left acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.492D	Other specified fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.492G	Other specified fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.492K	Other specified fracture of left acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.492S	Other specified fracture of left acetabulum, sequela
S32.499A	Other specified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for closed fracture
302.100/1	Table of position in an array of the position decided and in a recommendation of the control of

S32.499B	Other specified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.499D	Other specified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.499G	Other specified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.499K	Other specified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.499S	Other specified fracture of unspecified acetabulum, sequela
S32.501A	Unspecified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.501B	Unspecified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.501D	Unspecified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.501G	Unspecified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.501K	Unspecified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.501S	Unspecified fracture of right pubis, sequela
S32.502A	Unspecified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.502B	Unspecified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.502D	Unspecified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.502G	Unspecified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.502K	Unspecified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.502S	Unspecified fracture of left pubis, sequela
S32.509A	Unspecified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.509B	Unspecified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.509D	Unspecified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.509G	Unspecified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.509K	Unspecified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.509S	Unspecified fracture of unspecified pubis, sequela
S32.511A	Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.511B	Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.511D	Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.511G	Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.511K	Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.511S	Fracture of superior rim of right pubis, sequela
S32.512A	Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.512B	Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.512D	Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.512G	Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.512K	Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion

S32.512S	Fracture of superior rim of left pubis, sequela
S32.519A	Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.519B	Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.519D	Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.519G	Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.519K	Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.519S	Fracture of superior rim of unspecified pubis, sequela
S32.591A	Other specified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.591B	Other specified fracture of right pubis, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.591D	Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.591G	Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.591K	Other specified fracture of right pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.591S	Other specified fracture of right pubis, sequela
S32.592A	Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.592B	Other specified fracture of left pubis, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.592D	Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.592G	Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.592K	Other specified fracture of left pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.592S	Other specified fracture of left pubis, sequela
S32.599A	Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.599B	Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.599D	Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.599G	Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.599K	Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.599S	Other specified fracture of unspecified pubis, sequela
S32.601A	Unspecified fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.601B	Unspecified fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.601D	Unspecified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.601G	Unspecified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.601K	Unspecified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.601S	Unspecified fracture of right ischium, sequela
S32.602A	Unspecified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.602B	Unspecified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.602D	Unspecified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing

S32.602G	Unspecified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.602K	Unspecified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.602S	Unspecified fracture of left ischium, sequela
S32.609A	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.609B	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.609D	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.609G	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.609K	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.609S	Unspecified fracture of unspecified ischium, sequela
S32.611A	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.611B	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.611D	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.611G	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.611K	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.611S	Displaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, sequela
S32.612A	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.612B	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.612D	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.612G	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.612K	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.612S	Displaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, sequela
S32.613A	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.613B	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.613D	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.613G	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.613K	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.613S	Displaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, sequela
S32.614A	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.614B	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.614D	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.614G	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.614K	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.614S	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of right ischium, sequela
S32.615A	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture

S32.615D Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for open fracture S32.615D Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, sequela Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for open fracture with routine healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with holayed healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with fracture with fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for open fracture  32.691B Other specified fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for fracture with routine healing Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  32.691G Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  32.691G Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  32.691C Other specified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for open fracture  32.692D Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  32.692B Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonu		
routine healing S32.615G Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, sequela Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture fracture Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for open fracture intracture Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with folioped avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with obligated avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with obligated avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, sequela Other specified fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for losed fracture S32.691B Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.691C Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.692B Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.692C Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.693C Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Other specified fracture of unspecified isch	S32.615B	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.615G  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, sequela  S32.616A  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for open fracture with routine healing  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.616K  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.616S  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.691A  Other specified fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.691B  Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.691C  Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.691C  Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.691C  Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.691C  Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.692A  Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.692B  Other specified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.692B  Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.692B  Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Other sp	S32.615D	· ·
S32.615K  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for open fracture  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for pen fracture with routine healing  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, sequela  S32.691A  Other specified fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture  Other specified fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for pen fracture with routine healing  S32.691B  Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.691K  Other specified fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.692B  Other specified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.692B  Other specified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.692B  Other specified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.692C  Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.692C  Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for closed fra	S32.615G	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with
S32.616A Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for open fracture with routine healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, sequela Other specified fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.691B Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Other specified fracture of left ischium, sequela Other specified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for open fracture Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for fracture with routine healing Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing Other specified fracture of unspecified isc	S32.615K	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with
fracture  S32.616B Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.616C Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.616G Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.616S Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.616S Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, sequela  S32.691B Other specified fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.691B Other specified fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.691D Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.691K Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.691S Other specified fracture of right ischium, sequela  S32.692B Other specified fracture of left ischium, sequela  S32.692B Other specified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.692B Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.692C Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.692C Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.692C Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.692C Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.692C Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.699B Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.699B Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.699C Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter	S32.615S	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of left ischium, sequela
fracture  S32.616D Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.616G Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.616K Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.616S Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.691A Other specified fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.691B Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.691G Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.691K Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.691S Other specified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.692A Other specified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for pen fracture  S32.692B Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.692G Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.692G Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.692B Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.692C Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.692B Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.699B Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.699B Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.699B Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.699B Other specified fracture of unspecifi	S32.616A	
fracture with routine healing  S32.616K  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.616K  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.616S  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, sequela  S32.691A  Other specified fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.691B  Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.691C  Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.691K  Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.691C  Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.691C  Other specified fracture of left ischium, sequela  S32.692A  Other specified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.692B  Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.692C  Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.692C  Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.692C  Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.693C  Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.699B  Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.699B  Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.699C  Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.699C  Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.699S  Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subse	S32.616B	
fracture with delayed healing  S32.616K  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.616S  Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, sequela  S32.691A  Other specified fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.691B  Other specified fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.691D  Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.691G  Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.691K  Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.691S  Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.691S  Other specified fracture of left ischium, sequela  S32.692B  Other specified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.692B  Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.692C  Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.692C  Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.692B  Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.699B  Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.699B  Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.699B  Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.699C  Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.699S  Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.699S  Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonu	S32.616D	
fracture with nonunion  S32.691A Other specified fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.691B Other specified fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.691D Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.691G Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.691K Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.691S Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.692A Other specified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.692B Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for pen fracture  S32.692D Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.692G Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.692C Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.692S Other specified fracture of left ischium, sequela  S32.699A Other specified fracture of left ischium, sequela  S32.699B Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.699B Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.699C Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.699C Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.699S Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.699S Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.699S Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.699S Other specified frac	S32.616G	
S32.691A Other specified fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.691B Other specified fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for open fracture S32.691D Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.691K Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.691K Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.691K Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.692A Other specified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.692B Other specified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for open fracture S32.692B Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.692C Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.692C Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.692C Other specified fracture of left ischium, sequela S32.699A Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for open fracture S32.699B Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.699C Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.699C Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.699C Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.699C Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.699C Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.699C Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.699C Other specified fracture of unspecifie	S32.616K	
S32.691B Other specified fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.691D Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.691G Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.691K Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.691S Other specified fracture of right ischium, sequela  S32.692A Other specified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.692B Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.692C Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.692K Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.692S Other specified fracture of left ischium, sequela  S32.699A Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.699B Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.699B Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.699B Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.699C Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.699C Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.699C Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.699C Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.699C Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.699C Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.699C Other specified fractur	S32.616S	Nondisplaced avulsion fracture of unspecified ischium, sequela
S32.691D Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.691G Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.691K Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.691S Other specified fracture of right ischium, sequela  S32.692A Other specified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.692B Other specified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.692D Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.692C Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.692K Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.692S Other specified fracture of left ischium, sequela  S32.699B Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.699B Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.699C Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.699C Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.699K Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.699S Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.699S Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.699S Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion	S32.691A	Other specified fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.691K Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.691K Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.691S Other specified fracture of right ischium, sequela S32.692A Other specified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.692B Other specified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for open fracture S32.692D Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.692C Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.692K Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.692S Other specified fracture of left ischium, sequela S32.699A Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for open fracture S32.699B Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.699C Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.699C Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.699C Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with onunion S32.699C Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.699C Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with onunion S32.699C Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with onunion S32.699C Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with onunion S32.699C Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with onunion S32.699C Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with onunion on only on the specified fracture of unspecified ischium,	S32.691B	Other specified fracture of right ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
delayed healing  Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Other specified fracture of right ischium, sequela  Other specified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture  Other specified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for open fracture  Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Other specified fracture of left ischium, sequela  Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture  Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for open fracture  Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for closed fracture  Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for	S32.691D	
S32.691K Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.691S Other specified fracture of right ischium, sequela  S32.692A Other specified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.692B Other specified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for open fracture  Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.692C Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.692K Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.692S Other specified fracture of left ischium, sequela  S32.699A Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.699B Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.699C Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.699C Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.699C Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.699C Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.699S Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, sequela  S32.810A Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for closed fracture  Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for	S32.691G	Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with
S32.692A Other specified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.692B Other specified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.692D Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.692G Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.692K Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.692S Other specified fracture of left ischium, sequela  S32.699A Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.699B Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for pen fracture  S32.699D Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.699G Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.699K Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.699S Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.699S Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, sequela  S32.810A Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.810B Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for	S32.691K	Other specified fracture of right ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with
S32.692B Other specified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.692D Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.692G Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.692K Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.692S Other specified fracture of left ischium, sequela  S32.699A Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.699B Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.699C Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.699C Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.699C Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.699S Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.810A Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for closed fracture  Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for	S32.691S	Other specified fracture of right ischium, sequela
S32.692G Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.692G Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.692K Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.692S Other specified fracture of left ischium, sequela S32.699A Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.699B Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for open fracture S32.699D Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.699G Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.699K Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.699S Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, sequela S32.810A Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.810B Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for	S32.692A	Other specified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.692G Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.692K Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.692S Other specified fracture of left ischium, sequela  S32.699A Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.699B Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.699D Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.699G Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.699K Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.699S Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, sequela  S32.810A Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.810B Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for	S32.692B	Other specified fracture of left ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.692K Other specified fracture of left ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.692S Other specified fracture of left ischium, sequela  S32.699A Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.699B Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.699D Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.699G Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.699K Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.699S Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, sequela  S32.810A Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.810B Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for	S32.692D	
nonunion  S32.692S Other specified fracture of left ischium, sequela  S32.699A Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.699B Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.699D Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.699G Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.699K Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.699S Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, sequela  S32.810A Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.810B Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for	S32.692G	
S32.699A Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.699B Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for open fracture S32.699D Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.699G Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.699K Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.699S Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, sequela S32.810A Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.810B Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for	S32.692K	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
S32.699B Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for open fracture S32.699D Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.699G Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.699K Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.699S Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, sequela S32.810A Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.810B Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for	S32.692S	Other specified fracture of left ischium, sequela
S32.699D Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.699G Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.699K Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.699S Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, sequela S32.810A Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.810B Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for	S32.699A	Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for closed fracture
routine healing  S32.699G Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.699K Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.699S Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, sequela  S32.810A Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.810B Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for	S32.699B	Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, initial encounter for open fracture
delayed healing  S32.699K Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.699S Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, sequela  S32.810A Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.810B Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for	S32.699D	
nonunion S32.699S Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, sequela S32.810A Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.810B Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for	S32.699G	Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with
S32.810A Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.810B Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for	S32.699K	Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
closed fracture  S32.810B Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for	S32.699S	Other specified fracture of unspecified ischium, sequela
S32.810B Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for	S32.810A	
	S32.810B	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,

S32.810G Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, sequela Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for closed fracture  Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for open fracture  Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with noutine healing  Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with noutine healing  Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with hostable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with honounion  Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with honounion  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for closed fracture  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for open fracture  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with enaling  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disrupt	S32.810D	Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing
S32.810K Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.810S Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, sequela  S32.811A Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.811B Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for open fracture  Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.811G Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.811K Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.811S Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, sequela  S32.82xA Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.82xB Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.82xD Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.82xG Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.82xS Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.89xB Fracture of other parts of pelvis, initial encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.89xB Fracture of other parts of pelvis, initial encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.89xF Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbos	S32.810G	Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter
S32.811A Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.811D Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for open fracture  Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.811G Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, sequela  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for open fracture  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nolayed healing  S32.82xK Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.83xB Miltiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, sequela  S32.89xB Fracture of other parts of pelvis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.89xB Fracture of other parts of pelvis, initial encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.89xC Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, initial encounter for fracture with nonunion  Fracture of unspecified parts of l	S32.810K	Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter
closed fracture  32.811B Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for open fracture  32.811D Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  32.811G Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  32.811K Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  32.811S Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  32.82xA Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for closed fracture  32.82xB Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for open fracture with routine healing  32.82xD Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  32.82xK Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  32.82xS Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  32.82xS Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  32.89xA Fracture of other parts of pelvis, initial encounter for closed fracture  32.89xB Fracture of other parts of pelvis, initial encounter for fracture with routine healing  32.89xA Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  32.89xC Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  32.89xS Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  32.9xxA Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, initial encounter for fracture with nonunion  32.9xxC Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encount	S32.810S	Multiple fractures of pelvis with stable disruption of pelvic ring, sequela
open fracture  Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.811G  Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.811K  Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, sequela  S32.811S  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for closed fracture  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for open fracture  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.82xD  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.82xK  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nounion  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, sequela  S32.89xB  Fracture of other parts of pelvis, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.89xB  Fracture of other parts of pelvis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.89xB  Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.89xC  Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.89xC  Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, initial encounter for open fracture  Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Fra	S32.811A	closed fracture
encounter for fracture with routine healing  332.8116 Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  332.811K Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, sequela  332.82xA Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, sequela  332.82xB Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for closed fracture  332.82xB Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for open fracture with routine healing  332.82xD Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  332.82xK Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  332.82xS Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  332.82xS Multiple fractures of pelvis, initial encounter for closed fracture  332.89xA Fracture of other parts of pelvis, initial encounter for rolosed fracture  332.89xB Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  332.89xC Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  332.89xK Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  332.89xS Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  332.9xxA Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, initial encounter for oppen fracture  332.9xxB Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with foultine healing  332.9xxC Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  332.9xxC Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbo	S32.811B	open fracture
encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.811K Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, sequela  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for closed fracture  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for open fracture  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for open fracture with routine healing  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, sequela  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, sequela  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, sequela  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, sequela  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, sequela  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for closed fracture  Multiple fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  Multiple fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Eracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, initial encounter for open fracture  Multiple fracture with routine healing  Multiple fracture with nonunion  Multiple fracture with nonunion  Multiple fracture with nonunion  Multiple fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fr		encounter for fracture with routine healing
encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.8115 Multiple fractures of pelvis with unstable disruption of pelvic ring, sequela  S32.82xA Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.82xB Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.82xD Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.82xC Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.82xK Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.82xS Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, sequela  S32.89xA Fracture of other parts of pelvis, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.89xB Fracture of other parts of pelvis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.89xB Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.89xG Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.89xS Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.89xA Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.9xxB Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.9xxC Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter f		encounter for fracture with delayed healing
S32.82xA Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.82xB Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.82xD Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.82xG Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.82xK Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.82xS Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, sequela  S32.82xS Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, sequela  S32.89xA Fracture of other parts of pelvis, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.89xB Fracture of other parts of pelvis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.89xD Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.89xK Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.89xS Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxA Fracture of other parts of pelvis, sequela  S32.9xxA Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.9xxD Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.9xxC Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.9xxF Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.9xxX Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxX Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion		encounter for fracture with nonunion
fracture  S32.82xB Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.82xD Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.82xG Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.82xK Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.82xS Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.82xS Fracture of other parts of pelvis, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.89xA Fracture of other parts of pelvis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.89xB Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.89xG Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.89xK Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.89xS Fracture of other parts of pelvis, sequela  S32.9xxA Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.9xxB Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, initial encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.9xxC Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.9xxC Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxXF Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxXF Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxXF Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxXF Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and		
S32.82xD Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.82xG Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.82xK Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.82xS Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.82xS Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, sequela  S32.89xA Fracture of other parts of pelvis, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.89xB Fracture of other parts of pelvis, initial encounter for spen fracture  S32.89xD Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.89xC Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.89xS Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxA Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.9xxB Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.9xxG Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.9xxK Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxX Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxX Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxX Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxX Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, sequela  Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, initial encounter		fracture
fracture with routine healing  S32.82xG Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.82xK Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.82xS Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, sequela  S32.89xA Fracture of other parts of pelvis, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.89xB Fracture of other parts of pelvis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.89xD Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.89xG Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.89xK Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.89xS Fracture of other parts of pelvis, sequela  S32.9xxA Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.9xxB Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.9xxB Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.9xxC Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.9xxX Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxX Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxX Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxX Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxX Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxX Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, su		fracture
fracture with delayed healing  S32.82xK Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, sequela  S32.82xS Multiple fractures of pelvis, initial encounter for closed fracture  Fracture of other parts of pelvis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.89xB Fracture of other parts of pelvis, initial encounter for open fracture  Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.89xG Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.89xK Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.89xS Fracture of other parts of pelvis, sequela  S32.9xxA Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.9xxB Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for open fracture  S32.9xxD Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.9xxC Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.9xxK Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxS Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxS Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxS Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, sequela  S35.00xA Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, initial encounter		fracture with routine healing
fracture with nonunion  S32.82xS Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, sequela  S32.89xA Fracture of other parts of pelvis, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.89xB Fracture of other parts of pelvis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.89xD Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.89xG Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.89xK Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.89xS Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxA Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.9xxB Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.9xxD Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.9xxC Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.9xxK Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxS Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxS Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxS Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, sequela  S35.00xA Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, initial encounter		fracture with delayed healing
S32.89xA Fracture of other parts of pelvis, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.89xB Fracture of other parts of pelvis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.89xD Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.89xG Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.89xK Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.89xS Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxA Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.9xxB Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.9xxD Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.9xxG Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.9xxK Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxS Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxS Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, sequela  S35.00xA Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, initial encounter  S35.00xD Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, subsequent encounter		fracture with nonunion
S32.89xB Fracture of other parts of pelvis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.89xD Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.89xG Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.89xK Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.89xS Fracture of other parts of pelvis, sequela  S32.9xxA Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.9xxB Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for open fracture  S32.9xxD Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.9xxG Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.9xxK Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxS Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxS Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, sequela  S35.00xA Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, initial encounter  S35.00xD Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, subsequent encounter	S32.82xS	Multiple fractures of pelvis without disruption of pelvic ring, sequela
Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.89xG Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.89xK Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.89xS Fracture of other parts of pelvis, sequela  S32.9xxA Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.9xxB Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.9xxD Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.9xxG Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.9xxK Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxS Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxS Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, sequela  S35.00xA Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, initial encounter	S32.89xA	Fracture of other parts of pelvis, initial encounter for closed fracture
S32.89xG Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.89xK Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.89xS Fracture of other parts of pelvis, sequela S32.9xxA Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, initial encounter for closed fracture S32.9xxB Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, initial encounter for open fracture Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing S32.9xxB Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing S32.9xxK Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.9xxS Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion S32.9xxS Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, sequela S35.00xA Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, initial encounter S35.00xD Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, subsequent encounter	S32.89xB	Fracture of other parts of pelvis, initial encounter for open fracture
S32.89xK Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.89xS Fracture of other parts of pelvis, sequela  S32.9xxA Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.9xxB Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.9xxD Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.9xxG Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.9xxK Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxS Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, sequela  S35.00xA Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, initial encounter  S35.00xD Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, subsequent encounter	S32.89xD	healing
S32.89xS Fracture of other parts of pelvis, sequela  S32.9xxA Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.9xxB Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.9xxD Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.9xxG Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.9xxK Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxS Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, sequela  S35.00xA Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, initial encounter  S35.00xD Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, subsequent encounter	S32.89xG	healing
S32.9xxA Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, initial encounter for closed fracture  S32.9xxB Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.9xxD Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.9xxG Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.9xxK Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxS Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, sequela  S35.00xA Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, initial encounter  S35.00xD Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, subsequent encounter	S32.89xK	Fracture of other parts of pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion
S32.9xxB Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, initial encounter for open fracture  S32.9xxD Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.9xxG Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.9xxK Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxS Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, sequela  S35.00xA Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, initial encounter  S35.00xD Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, subsequent encounter	S32.89xS	Fracture of other parts of pelvis, sequela
S32.9xxD Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with routine healing  S32.9xxG Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.9xxK Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxS Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, sequela  S35.00xA Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, initial encounter  S35.00xD Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, subsequent encounter	S32.9xxA	closed fracture
for fracture with routine healing  S32.9xxG Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with delayed healing  S32.9xxK Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxS Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, sequela  S35.00xA Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, initial encounter  S35.00xD Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, subsequent encounter		open fracture
for fracture with delayed healing  S32.9xxK Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, subsequent encounter for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxS Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, sequela  S35.00xA Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, initial encounter  S35.00xD Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, subsequent encounter		for fracture with routine healing
for fracture with nonunion  S32.9xxS Fracture of unspecified parts of lumbosacral spine and pelvis, sequela  S35.00xA Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, initial encounter  S35.00xD Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, subsequent encounter		for fracture with delayed healing
S35.00xA Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, initial encounter S35.00xD Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, subsequent encounter	S32.9xxK	
S35.00xD Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, subsequent encounter	S32.9xxS	
	S35.00xA	Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, initial encounter
S35.00xS Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, sequela	S35.00xD	Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, subsequent encounter
<u> </u>	S35.00xS	Unspecified injury of abdominal aorta, sequela

S35.01xA	Minor laceration of abdominal aorta, initial encounter
S35.01xD	Minor laceration of abdominal aorta, subsequent encounter
S35.01xS	Minor laceration of abdominal aorta, sequela
S35.02xA	Major laceration of abdominal aorta, initial encounter
S35.02xD	Major laceration of abdominal aorta, subsequent encounter
S35.02xS	Major laceration of abdominal aorta, sequela
S35.09xA	Other injury of abdominal aorta, initial encounter
S35.09xD	Other injury of abdominal aorta, subsequent encounter
S35.09xS	Other injury of abdominal aorta, sequela
S35.10xA	Unspecified injury of inferior vena cava, initial encounter
S35.10xD	Unspecified injury of inferior vena cava, subsequent encounter
S35.10xS	Unspecified injury of inferior vena cava, sequela
S35.11xA	Minor laceration of inferior vena cava, initial encounter
S35.11xD	Minor laceration of inferior vena cava, subsequent encounter
S35.11xS	Minor laceration of inferior vena cava, sequela
S35.12xA	Major laceration of inferior vena cava, initial encounter
S35.12xD	Major laceration of inferior vena cava, subsequent encounter
S35.12xS	Major laceration of inferior vena cava, sequela
S35.19xA	Other injury of inferior vena cava, initial encounter
S35.19xD	Other injury of inferior vena cava, subsequent encounter
S35.19xS	Other injury of inferior vena cava, sequela
S35.211A	Minor laceration of celiac artery, initial encounter
S35.211D	Minor laceration of celiac artery, subsequent encounter
S35.211S	Minor laceration of celiac artery, sequela
S35.212A	Major laceration of celiac artery, initial encounter
S35.212D	Major laceration of celiac artery, subsequent encounter
S35.212S	Major laceration of celiac artery, sequela
S35.218A	Other injury of celiac artery, initial encounter
S35.218D	Other injury of celiac artery, subsequent encounter
S35.218S	Other injury of celiac artery, sequela
S35.219A	Unspecified injury of celiac artery, initial encounter
S35.219D	Unspecified injury of celiac artery, subsequent encounter
S35.219S	Unspecified injury of celiac artery, sequela
S35.221A	Minor laceration of superior mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.221D	Minor laceration of superior mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.221S	Minor laceration of superior mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.222A	Major laceration of superior mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.222D	Major laceration of superior mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.222S	Major laceration of superior mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.228A	Other injury of superior mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.228D	Other injury of superior mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.228S	Other injury of superior mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.229A	Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric artery, initial encounter

S35.229D	Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.229S	Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.231A	Minor laceration of inferior mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.231D	Minor laceration of inferior mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.231S	Minor laceration of inferior mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.232A	Major laceration of inferior mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.232D	Major laceration of inferior mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.232S	Major laceration of inferior mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.238A	Other injury of inferior mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.238D	Other injury of inferior mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.238S	Other injury of inferior mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.239A	Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.239D	Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.239S	Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.291A	Minor laceration of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.291D	Minor laceration of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.291S	Minor laceration of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.292A	Major laceration of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.292D	Major laceration of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.292S	Major laceration of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.298A	Other injury of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.298D	Other injury of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.298S	Other injury of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.299A	Unspecified injury of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, initial encounter
S35.299D	Unspecified injury of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, subsequent encounter
S35.299S	Unspecified injury of branches of celiac and mesenteric artery, sequela
S35.311A	Laceration of portal vein, initial encounter
S35.311D	Laceration of portal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.311S	Laceration of portal vein, sequela
S35.318A	Other specified injury of portal vein, initial encounter
S35.318D	Other specified injury of portal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.318S	Other specified injury of portal vein, sequela
S35.319A	Unspecified injury of portal vein, initial encounter
S35.319D	Unspecified injury of portal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.319S	Unspecified injury of portal vein, sequela
S35.321A	Laceration of splenic vein, initial encounter
S35.321D	Laceration of splenic vein, subsequent encounter
S35.321S	Laceration of splenic vein, sequela
S35.328A	Other specified injury of splenic vein, initial encounter
S35.328D	Other specified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter
S35.328S	Other specified injury of splenic vein, sequela
S35.329A	Unspecified injury of splenic vein, initial encounter
S35.329D	Unspecified injury of splenic vein, subsequent encounter
L	

S35.329S	Unspecified injury of splenic vein, sequela
S35.331A	Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter
S35.331D	Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter
S35.331S	Laceration of superior mesenteric vein, sequela
S35.338A	Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter
S35.338D	Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter
S35.338S	Other specified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela
S35.339A	Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, initial encounter
S35.339D	Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter
S35.339S	Unspecified injury of superior mesenteric vein, sequela
S35.341A	Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter
S35.341D	Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter
S35.341S	Laceration of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela
S35.348A	Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter
S35.348D	Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter
S35.348S	Other specified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela
S35.349A	Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, initial encounter
S35.349D	Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, subsequent encounter
S35.349S	Unspecified injury of inferior mesenteric vein, sequela
S35.401A	Unspecified injury of right renal artery, initial encounter
S35.401D	Unspecified injury of right renal artery, subsequent encounter
S35.401S	Unspecified injury of right renal artery, sequela
S35.402A	Unspecified injury of left renal artery, initial encounter
S35.402D	Unspecified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter
S35.402S	Unspecified injury of left renal artery, sequela
S35.403A	Unspecified injury of unspecified renal artery, initial encounter
S35.403D	Unspecified injury of unspecified renal artery, subsequent encounter
S35.403S	Unspecified injury of unspecified renal artery, sequela
S35.404A	Unspecified injury of right renal vein, initial encounter
S35.404D	Unspecified injury of right renal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.404S	Unspecified injury of right renal vein, sequela
S35.405A	Unspecified injury of left renal vein, initial encounter
S35.405D	Unspecified injury of left renal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.405S	Unspecified injury of left renal vein, sequela
S35.406A	Unspecified injury of unspecified renal vein, initial encounter
S35.406D	Unspecified injury of unspecified renal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.406S	Unspecified injury of unspecified renal vein, sequela
S35.411A	Laceration of right renal artery, initial encounter
S35.411D	Laceration of right renal artery, subsequent encounter
S35.411S	Laceration of right renal artery, sequela
S35.412A	Laceration of left renal artery, initial encounter
S35.412D	Laceration of left renal artery, subsequent encounter
S35.412S	Laceration of left renal artery, sequela
L	

S35.413A	Laceration of unspecified renal artery, initial encounter
S35.413D	Laceration of unspecified renal artery, subsequent encounter
S35.413S	Laceration of unspecified renal artery, sequela
S35.414A	Laceration of right renal vein, initial encounter
S35.414D	Laceration of right renal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.414S	Laceration of right renal vein, sequela
S35.415A	Laceration of left renal vein, initial encounter
S35.415D	Laceration of left renal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.415S	Laceration of left renal vein, sequela
S35.416A	Laceration of unspecified renal vein, initial encounter
S35.416D	Laceration of unspecified renal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.416S	Laceration of unspecified renal vein, sequela
S35.491A	Other specified injury of right renal artery, initial encounter
S35.491D	Other specified injury of right renal artery, subsequent encounter
S35.491S	Other specified injury of right renal artery, sequela
S35.492A	Other specified injury of left renal artery, initial encounter
S35.492D	Other specified injury of left renal artery, subsequent encounter
S35.492S	Other specified injury of left renal artery, sequela
S35.493A	Other specified injury of unspecified renal artery, initial encounter
S35.493D	Other specified injury of unspecified renal artery, subsequent encounter
S35.493S	Other specified injury of unspecified renal artery, sequela
S35.494A	Other specified injury of right renal vein, initial encounter
S35.494D	Other specified injury of right renal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.494S	Other specified injury of right renal vein, sequela
S35.495A	Other specified injury of left renal vein, initial encounter
S35.495D	Other specified injury of left renal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.495S	Other specified injury of left renal vein, sequela
S35.496A	Other specified injury of unspecified renal vein, initial encounter
S35.496D	Other specified injury of unspecified renal vein, subsequent encounter
S35.496S	Other specified injury of unspecified renal vein, sequela
S35.50xA	Injury of unspecified iliac blood vessel(s), initial encounter
S35.50xD	Injury of unspecified iliac blood vessel(s), subsequent encounter
S35.50xS	Injury of unspecified iliac blood vessel(s), sequela
S35.511A	Injury of right iliac artery, initial encounter
S35.511D	Injury of right iliac artery, subsequent encounter
S35.511S	Injury of right iliac artery, sequela
S35.512A	Injury of left iliac artery, initial encounter
S35.512D	Injury of left iliac artery, subsequent encounter
S35.512S	Injury of left iliac artery, sequela
S35.513A	Injury of unspecified iliac artery, initial encounter
S35.513D	Injury of unspecified iliac artery, subsequent encounter
S35.513S	Injury of unspecified iliac artery, sequela
S35.514A	Injury of right iliac vein, initial encounter

S35.514D	Injury of right iliac vein, subsequent encounter
S35.514S	Injury of right iliac vein, sequela
S35.515A	Injury of left iliac vein, initial encounter
S35.515D	Injury of left iliac vein, subsequent encounter
S35.515S	Injury of left iliac vein, sequela
S35.516A	Injury of unspecified iliac vein, initial encounter
S35.516D	Injury of unspecified iliac vein, subsequent encounter
S35.516S	Injury of unspecified iliac vein, sequela
S35.531A	Injury of right uterine artery, initial encounter
S35.531D	Injury of right uterine artery, subsequent encounter
S35.531S	Injury of right uterine artery, sequela
S35.532A	Injury of left uterine artery, initial encounter
S35.532D	Injury of left uterine artery, subsequent encounter
S35.532S	Injury of left uterine artery, sequela
S35.533A	Injury of unspecified uterine artery, initial encounter
S35.533D	Injury of unspecified uterine artery, subsequent encounter
S35.533S	Injury of unspecified uterine artery, sequela
S35.534A	Injury of right uterine vein, initial encounter
S35.534D	Injury of right uterine vein, subsequent encounter
S35.534S	Injury of right uterine vein, sequela
S35.535A	Injury of left uterine vein, initial encounter
S35.535D	Injury of left uterine vein, subsequent encounter
S35.535S	Injury of left uterine vein, sequela
S35.536A	Injury of unspecified uterine vein, initial encounter
S35.536D	Injury of unspecified uterine vein, subsequent encounter
S35.536S	Injury of unspecified uterine vein, sequela
S35.59xA	Injury of other iliac blood vessels, initial encounter
S35.59xD	Injury of other iliac blood vessels, subsequent encounter
S35.59xS	Injury of other iliac blood vessels, sequela
S35.8x1A	Laceration of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter
S35.8x1D	Laceration of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter
S35.8x1S	Laceration of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela
S35.8x8A	Other specified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter
S35.8x8D	Other specified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter
S35.8x8S	Other specified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela
S35.8x9A	Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter
S35.8x9D	Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter
S35.8x9S	Unspecified injury of other blood vessels at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela

S35.90xA	Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter
S35.90xD	Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter
S35.90xS	Unspecified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela
S35.91xA	Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter
S35.91xD	Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter
S35.91xS	Laceration of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela
S35.99xA	Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, initial encounter
S35.99xD	Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, subsequent encounter
\$35.99x\$	Other specified injury of unspecified blood vessel at abdomen, lower back and pelvis level, sequela
S36.00xA	Unspecified injury of spleen, initial encounter
S36.00xD	Unspecified injury of spleen, subsequent encounter
S36.00xS	Unspecified injury of spleen, sequela
S36.020A	Minor contusion of spleen, initial encounter
S36.020D	Minor contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter
S36.020S	Minor contusion of spleen, sequela
S36.021A	Major contusion of spleen, initial encounter
S36.021D	Major contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter
S36.021S	Major contusion of spleen, sequela
S36.029A	Unspecified contusion of spleen, initial encounter
S36.029D	Unspecified contusion of spleen, subsequent encounter
S36.029S	Unspecified contusion of spleen, sequela
S36.030A	Superficial (capsular) laceration of spleen, initial encounter
S36.030D	Superficial (capsular) laceration of spleen, subsequent encounter
S36.030S	Superficial (capsular) laceration of spleen, sequela
S36.031A	Moderate laceration of spleen, initial encounter
S36.031D	Moderate laceration of spleen, subsequent encounter
S36.031S	Moderate laceration of spleen, sequela
S36.032A	Major laceration of spleen, initial encounter
S36.032D	Major laceration of spleen, subsequent encounter
S36.032S	Major laceration of spleen, sequela
S36.039A	Unspecified laceration of spleen, initial encounter
S36.039D	Unspecified laceration of spleen, subsequent encounter
S36.039S	Unspecified laceration of spleen, sequela
S36.09xA	Other injury of spleen, initial encounter
S36.09xD	Other injury of spleen, subsequent encounter
S36.09xS	Other injury of spleen, sequela
S36.112A	Contusion of liver, initial encounter
S36.112D	Contusion of liver, subsequent encounter
-	

S36.112S	Contusion of liver, sequela
S36.113A	Laceration of liver, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S36.113D	Laceration of liver, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S36.113S	Laceration of liver, unspecified degree, sequela
S36.114A	Minor laceration of liver, initial encounter
S36.114D	Minor laceration of liver, subsequent encounter
S36.114S	Minor laceration of liver, sequela
S36.115A	Moderate laceration of liver, initial encounter
S36.115D	Moderate laceration of liver, subsequent encounter
S36.115S	Moderate laceration of liver, sequela
S36.116A	Major laceration of liver, initial encounter
S36.116D	Major laceration of liver, subsequent encounter
S36.116S	Major laceration of liver, sequela
S36.118A	Other injury of liver, initial encounter
S36.118D	Other injury of liver, subsequent encounter
S36.118S	Other injury of liver, sequela
S36.119A	Unspecified injury of liver, initial encounter
S36.119D	Unspecified injury of liver, subsequent encounter
S36.119S	Unspecified injury of liver, sequela
S36.122A	Contusion of gallbladder, initial encounter
S36.122D	Contusion of gallbladder, subsequent encounter
S36.122S	Contusion of gallbladder, sequela
S36.123A	Laceration of gallbladder, initial encounter
S36.123D	Laceration of gallbladder, subsequent encounter
S36.123S	Laceration of gallbladder, sequela
S36.128A	Other injury of gallbladder, initial encounter
S36.128D	Other injury of gallbladder, subsequent encounter
S36.128S	Other injury of gallbladder, sequela
S36.129A	Unspecified injury of gallbladder, initial encounter
S36.129D	Unspecified injury of gallbladder, subsequent encounter
S36.129S	Unspecified injury of gallbladder, sequela
S36.13xA	Injury of bile duct, initial encounter
S36.13xD	Injury of bile duct, subsequent encounter
S36.13xS	Injury of bile duct, sequela
S36.200A	Unspecified injury of head of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.200D	Unspecified injury of head of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.200S	Unspecified injury of head of pancreas, sequela
S36.201A	Unspecified injury of body of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.201D	Unspecified injury of body of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.201S	Unspecified injury of body of pancreas, sequela
S36.202A	Unspecified injury of tail of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.202D	Unspecified injury of tail of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.202S	Unspecified injury of tail of pancreas, sequela
ι	

S36.209A	
300.200A	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.209D	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.209S	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of pancreas, sequela
S36.220A	Contusion of head of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.220D	Contusion of head of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.220S	Contusion of head of pancreas, sequela
S36.221A	Contusion of body of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.221D	Contusion of body of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.221S	Contusion of body of pancreas, sequela
S36.222A	Contusion of tail of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.222D	Contusion of tail of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.222S	Contusion of tail of pancreas, sequela
S36.229A	Contusion of unspecified part of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.229D	Contusion of unspecified part of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.229S	Contusion of unspecified part of pancreas, sequela
S36.230A	Laceration of head of pancreas, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S36.230D	Laceration of head of pancreas, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S36.230S	Laceration of head of pancreas, unspecified degree, sequela
S36.231A	Laceration of body of pancreas, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S36.231D	Laceration of body of pancreas, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S36.231S	Laceration of body of pancreas, unspecified degree, sequela
S36.232A	Laceration of tail of pancreas, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S36.232D	Laceration of tail of pancreas, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S36.232S	Laceration of tail of pancreas, unspecified degree, sequela
S36.239A	Laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S36.239D	Laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S36.239S	Laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, unspecified degree, sequela
S36.240A	Minor laceration of head of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.240D	Minor laceration of head of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.240S	Minor laceration of head of pancreas, sequela
S36.241A	Minor laceration of body of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.241D	Minor laceration of body of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.241S	Minor laceration of body of pancreas, sequela
S36.242A	Minor laceration of tail of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.242D	Minor laceration of tail of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.242S	Minor laceration of tail of pancreas, sequela
S36.249A	Minor laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.249D	Minor laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.249S	Minor laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, sequela
S36.250A	Moderate laceration of head of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.250D	Moderate laceration of head of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.250S	Moderate laceration of head of pancreas, sequela

S36.251D	Moderate laceration of body of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.251S	Moderate laceration of body of pancreas, sequela
S36.252A	Moderate laceration of tail of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.252D	Moderate laceration of tail of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.252S	Moderate laceration of tail of pancreas, sequela
S36.259A	Moderate laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.259D	Moderate laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.259S	Moderate laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, sequela
S36.260A	Major laceration of head of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.260D	Major laceration of head of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.260S	Major laceration of head of pancreas, sequela
S36.261A	Major laceration of body of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.261D	Major laceration of body of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.261S	Major laceration of body of pancreas, sequela
S36.262A	Major laceration of tail of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.262D	Major laceration of tail of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.262S	Major laceration of tail of pancreas, sequela
S36.269A	Major laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.269D	Major laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.269S	Major laceration of unspecified part of pancreas, sequela
S36.290A	Other injury of head of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.290D	Other injury of head of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.290S	Other injury of head of pancreas, sequela
S36.291A	Other injury of body of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.291D	Other injury of body of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.291S	Other injury of body of pancreas, sequela
S36.292A	Other injury of tail of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.292D	Other injury of tail of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.292S	Other injury of tail of pancreas, sequela
S36.299A	Other injury of unspecified part of pancreas, initial encounter
S36.299D	Other injury of unspecified part of pancreas, subsequent encounter
S36.299S	Other injury of unspecified part of pancreas, sequela
S36.30xA	Unspecified injury of stomach, initial encounter
S36.30xD	Unspecified injury of stomach, subsequent encounter
S36.30xS	Unspecified injury of stomach, sequela
S36.32xA	Contusion of stomach, initial encounter
S36.32xD	Contusion of stomach, subsequent encounter
S36.32xS	Contusion of stomach, sequela
S36.33xA	Laceration of stomach, initial encounter
S36.33xD	Laceration of stomach, subsequent encounter
S36.33xS	Laceration of stomach, sequela
S36.39xA	Other injury of stomach, initial encounter
S36.39xD	Other injury of stomach, subsequent encounter

S36.39xS	Other injury of stomach, sequela
S36.400A	Unspecified injury of duodenum, initial encounter
S36.400D	Unspecified injury of duodenum, subsequent encounter
S36.400S	Unspecified injury of duodenum, sequela
S36.408A	Unspecified injury of other part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.408D	Unspecified injury of other part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.408S	Unspecified injury of other part of small intestine, sequela
S36.409A	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.409D	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.409S	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of small intestine, sequela
S36.410A	Primary blast injury of duodenum, initial encounter
S36.410D	Primary blast injury of duodenum, subsequent encounter
S36.410S	Primary blast injury of duodenum, sequela
S36.418A	Primary blast injury of other part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.418D	Primary blast injury of other part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.418S	Primary blast injury of other part of small intestine, sequela
S36.419A	Primary blast injury of unspecified part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.419D	Primary blast injury of unspecified part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.419S	Primary blast injury of unspecified part of small intestine, sequela
S36.420A	Contusion of duodenum, initial encounter
S36.420D	Contusion of duodenum, subsequent encounter
S36.420S	Contusion of duodenum, sequela
S36.428A	Contusion of other part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.428D	Contusion of other part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.428S	Contusion of other part of small intestine, sequela
S36.429A	Contusion of unspecified part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.429D	Contusion of unspecified part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.429S	Contusion of unspecified part of small intestine, sequela
S36.430A	Laceration of duodenum, initial encounter
S36.430D	Laceration of duodenum, subsequent encounter
S36.430S	Laceration of duodenum, sequela
S36.438A	Laceration of other part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.438D	Laceration of other part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.438S	Laceration of other part of small intestine, sequela
S36.439A	Laceration of unspecified part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.439D	Laceration of unspecified part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.439S	Laceration of unspecified part of small intestine, sequela
S36.490A	Other injury of duodenum, initial encounter
S36.490D	Other injury of duodenum, subsequent encounter
S36.490S	Other injury of duodenum, sequela
S36.498A	Other injury of other part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.498D	Other injury of other part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.498S	Other injury of other part of small intestine, sequela
•	·

S36.499A	Other injury of unspecified part of small intestine, initial encounter
S36.499D	Other injury of unspecified part of small intestine, subsequent encounter
S36.499S	Other injury of unspecified part of small intestine, sequela
S36.500A	Unspecified injury of ascending [right] colon, initial encounter
S36.500D	Unspecified injury of ascending [right] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.500S	Unspecified injury of ascending [right] colon, sequela
S36.501A	Unspecified injury of transverse colon, initial encounter
S36.501D	Unspecified injury of transverse colon, subsequent encounter
S36.501S	Unspecified injury of transverse colon, sequela
S36.502A	Unspecified injury of descending [left] colon, initial encounter
S36.502D	Unspecified injury of descending [left] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.502S	Unspecified injury of descending [left] colon, sequela
S36.503A	Unspecified injury of sigmoid colon, initial encounter
S36.503D	Unspecified injury of sigmoid colon, subsequent encounter
S36.503S	Unspecified injury of sigmoid colon, sequela
S36.508A	Unspecified injury of other part of colon, initial encounter
S36.508D	Unspecified injury of other part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.508S	Unspecified injury of other part of colon, sequela
S36.509A	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of colon, initial encounter
S36.509D	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.509S	Unspecified injury of unspecified part of colon, sequela
S36.510A	Primary blast injury of ascending [right] colon, initial encounter
S36.510D	Primary blast injury of ascending [right] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.510S	Primary blast injury of ascending [right] colon, sequela
S36.511A	Primary blast injury of transverse colon, initial encounter
S36.511D	Primary blast injury of transverse colon, subsequent encounter
S36.511S	Primary blast injury of transverse colon, sequela
S36.512A	Primary blast injury of descending [left] colon, initial encounter
S36.512D	Primary blast injury of descending [left] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.512S	Primary blast injury of descending [left] colon, sequela
S36.513A	Primary blast injury of sigmoid colon, initial encounter
S36.513D	Primary blast injury of sigmoid colon, subsequent encounter
S36.513S	Primary blast injury of sigmoid colon, sequela
S36.518A	Primary blast injury of other part of colon, initial encounter
S36.518D	Primary blast injury of other part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.518S	Primary blast injury of other part of colon, sequela
S36.519A	Primary blast injury of unspecified part of colon, initial encounter
S36.519D	Primary blast injury of unspecified part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.519S	Primary blast injury of unspecified part of colon, sequela
S36.520A	Contusion of ascending [right] colon, initial encounter
S36.520D	Contusion of ascending [right] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.520S	Contusion of ascending [right] colon, sequela
S36.521A	Contusion of transverse colon, initial encounter
·	

S36.521D	Contusion of transverse colon, subsequent encounter
S36.521S	Contusion of transverse colon, sequela
S36.522A	Contusion of descending [left] colon, initial encounter
S36.522D	Contusion of descending [left] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.522S	Contusion of descending [left] colon, sequela
S36.523A	Contusion of sigmoid colon, initial encounter
S36.523D	Contusion of sigmoid colon, subsequent encounter
S36.523S	Contusion of sigmoid colon, sequela
S36.528A	Contusion of other part of colon, initial encounter
S36.528D	Contusion of other part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.528S	Contusion of other part of colon, sequela
S36.529A	Contusion of unspecified part of colon, initial encounter
S36.529D	Contusion of unspecified part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.529S	Contusion of unspecified part of colon, sequela
S36.530A	Laceration of ascending [right] colon, initial encounter
S36.530D	Laceration of ascending [right] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.530S	Laceration of ascending [right] colon, sequela
S36.531A	Laceration of transverse colon, initial encounter
S36.531D	Laceration of transverse colon, subsequent encounter
S36.531S	Laceration of transverse colon, sequela
S36.532A	Laceration of descending [left] colon, initial encounter
S36.532D	Laceration of descending [left] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.532S	Laceration of descending [left] colon, sequela
S36.533A	Laceration of sigmoid colon, initial encounter
S36.533D	Laceration of sigmoid colon, subsequent encounter
S36.533S	Laceration of sigmoid colon, sequela
S36.538A	Laceration of other part of colon, initial encounter
S36.538D	Laceration of other part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.538S	Laceration of other part of colon, sequela
S36.539A	Laceration of unspecified part of colon, initial encounter
S36.539D	Laceration of unspecified part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.539S	Laceration of unspecified part of colon, sequela
S36.590A	Other injury of ascending [right] colon, initial encounter
S36.590D	Other injury of ascending [right] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.590S	Other injury of ascending [right] colon, sequela
S36.591A	Other injury of transverse colon, initial encounter
S36.591D	Other injury of transverse colon, subsequent encounter
S36.591S	Other injury of transverse colon, sequela
S36.592A	Other injury of descending [left] colon, initial encounter
S36.592D	Other injury of descending [left] colon, subsequent encounter
S36.592S	Other injury of descending [left] colon, sequela
S36.593A	Other injury of sigmoid colon, initial encounter
S36.593D	Other injury of sigmoid colon, subsequent encounter
-	

S36.593S	Other injury of sigmoid colon, sequela
S36.598A	Other injury of other part of colon, initial encounter
S36.598D	Other injury of other part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.598S	Other injury of other part of colon, sequela
S36.599A	Other injury of unspecified part of colon, initial encounter
S36.599D	Other injury of unspecified part of colon, subsequent encounter
S36.599S	Other injury of unspecified part of colon, sequela
S36.60xA	Unspecified injury of rectum, initial encounter
S36.60xD	Unspecified injury of rectum, subsequent encounter
S36.60xS	Unspecified injury of rectum, sequela
S36.61xA	Primary blast injury of rectum, initial encounter
S36.61xD	Primary blast injury of rectum, subsequent encounter
S36.61xS	Primary blast injury of rectum, sequela
S36.62xA	Contusion of rectum, initial encounter
S36.62xD	Contusion of rectum, subsequent encounter
S36.62xS	Contusion of rectum, sequela
S36.63xA	Laceration of rectum, initial encounter
S36.63xD	Laceration of rectum, subsequent encounter
S36.63xS	Laceration of rectum, sequela
S36.69xA	Other injury of rectum, initial encounter
S36.69xD	Other injury of rectum, subsequent encounter
S36.69xS	Other injury of rectum, sequela
S36.81xA	Injury of peritoneum, initial encounter
S36.81xS	Injury of peritoneum, sequela
S36.892A	Contusion of other intra-abdominal organs, initial encounter
S36.892S	Contusion of other intra-abdominal organs, sequela
S36.893A	Laceration of other intra-abdominal organs, initial encounter
S36.893S	Laceration of other intra-abdominal organs, sequela
S36.898A	Other injury of other intra-abdominal organs, initial encounter
S36.898S	Other injury of other intra-abdominal organs, sequela
S36.899A	Unspecified injury of other intra-abdominal organs, initial encounter
S36.899S	Unspecified injury of other intra-abdominal organs, sequela
S36.90xA	Unspecified injury of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, initial encounter
S36.90xS	Unspecified injury of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, sequela
S36.92xA	Contusion of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, initial encounter
S36.92xS	Contusion of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, sequela
S36.93xA	Laceration of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, initial encounter
S36.93xS	Laceration of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, sequela
S36.99xA	Other injury of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, initial encounter
S36.99xS	Other injury of unspecified intra-abdominal organ, sequela
S37.001A	Unspecified injury of right kidney, initial encounter
S37.001D	Unspecified injury of right kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.001S	Unspecified injury of right kidney, sequela

S37.002A	Unspecified injury of left kidney, initial encounter
S37.002D	Unspecified injury of left kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.002S	Unspecified injury of left kidney, sequela
S37.009A	Unspecified injury of unspecified kidney, initial encounter
S37.009D	Unspecified injury of unspecified kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.009S	Unspecified injury of unspecified kidney, sequela
S37.011A	Minor contusion of right kidney, initial encounter
S37.011D	Minor contusion of right kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.011S	Minor contusion of right kidney, sequela
S37.012A	Minor contusion of left kidney, initial encounter
S37.012D	Minor contusion of left kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.012S	Minor contusion of left kidney, sequela
S37.019A	Minor contusion of unspecified kidney, initial encounter
S37.019D	Minor contusion of unspecified kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.019S	Minor contusion of unspecified kidney, sequela
S37.021A	Major contusion of right kidney, initial encounter
S37.021D	Major contusion of right kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.021S	Major contusion of right kidney, sequela
S37.022A	Major contusion of left kidney, initial encounter
S37.022D	Major contusion of left kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.022S	Major contusion of left kidney, sequela
S37.029A	Major contusion of unspecified kidney, initial encounter
S37.029D	Major contusion of unspecified kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.029S	Major contusion of unspecified kidney, sequela
S37.031A	Laceration of right kidney, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S37.031D	Laceration of right kidney, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S37.031S	Laceration of right kidney, unspecified degree, sequela
S37.032A	Laceration of left kidney, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S37.032D	Laceration of left kidney, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S37.032S	Laceration of left kidney, unspecified degree, sequela
S37.039A	Laceration of unspecified kidney, unspecified degree, initial encounter
S37.039D	Laceration of unspecified kidney, unspecified degree, subsequent encounter
S37.039S	Laceration of unspecified kidney, unspecified degree, sequela
S37.041A	Minor laceration of right kidney, initial encounter
S37.041D	Minor laceration of right kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.041S	Minor laceration of right kidney, sequela
S37.042A	Minor laceration of left kidney, initial encounter
S37.042D	Minor laceration of left kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.042S	Minor laceration of left kidney, sequela
S37.049A	Minor laceration of unspecified kidney, initial encounter
S37.049D	Minor laceration of unspecified kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.049S	Minor laceration of unspecified kidney, sequela
S37.051A	Moderate laceration of right kidney, initial encounter
L	

S37.051D	Moderate laceration of right kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.051S	Moderate laceration of right kidney, sequela
S37.052A	Moderate laceration of left kidney, initial encounter
S37.052D	Moderate laceration of left kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.052S	Moderate laceration of left kidney, sequela
S37.059A	Moderate laceration of unspecified kidney, initial encounter
S37.059D	Moderate laceration of unspecified kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.059S	Moderate laceration of unspecified kidney, sequela
S37.061A	Major laceration of right kidney, initial encounter
S37.061D	Major laceration of right kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.061S	Major laceration of right kidney, sequela
S37.062A	Major laceration of left kidney, initial encounter
S37.062D	Major laceration of left kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.062S	Major laceration of left kidney, sequela
S37.069A	Major laceration of unspecified kidney, initial encounter
S37.069D	Major laceration of unspecified kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.069S	Major laceration of unspecified kidney, sequela
S37.091A	Other injury of right kidney, initial encounter
S37.091D	Other injury of right kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.091S	Other injury of right kidney, sequela
S37.092A	Other injury of left kidney, initial encounter
S37.092D	Other injury of left kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.092S	Other injury of left kidney, sequela
S37.099A	Other injury of unspecified kidney, initial encounter
S37.099D	Other injury of unspecified kidney, subsequent encounter
S37.099S	Other injury of unspecified kidney, sequela
S37.10xA	Unspecified injury of ureter, initial encounter
S37.10xD	Unspecified injury of ureter, subsequent encounter
S37.10xS	Unspecified injury of ureter, sequela
S37.12xA	Contusion of ureter, initial encounter
S37.12xD	Contusion of ureter, subsequent encounter
S37.12xS	Contusion of ureter, sequela
S37.13xA	Laceration of ureter, initial encounter
S37.13xD	Laceration of ureter, subsequent encounter
S37.13xS	Laceration of ureter, sequela
S37.19xA	Other injury of ureter, initial encounter
S37.19xD	Other injury of ureter, subsequent encounter
S37.19xS	Other injury of ureter, sequela
S37.20xA	Unspecified injury of bladder, initial encounter
S37.20xD	Unspecified injury of bladder, subsequent encounter
S37.20xS	Unspecified injury of bladder, sequela
S37.22xA	Contusion of bladder, initial encounter
S37.22xD	Contusion of bladder, subsequent encounter

207.00.0	
S37.22xS	Contusion of bladder, sequela
S37.23xA	Laceration of bladder, initial encounter
S37.23xD	Laceration of bladder, subsequent encounter
S37.23xS	Laceration of bladder, sequela
S37.29xA	Other injury of bladder, initial encounter
S37.29xD	Other injury of bladder, subsequent encounter
S37.29xS	Other injury of bladder, sequela
S37.30xA	Unspecified injury of urethra, initial encounter
S37.30xD	Unspecified injury of urethra, subsequent encounter
S37.30xS	Unspecified injury of urethra, sequela
S37.32xA	Contusion of urethra, initial encounter
S37.32xD	Contusion of urethra, subsequent encounter
S37.32xS	Contusion of urethra, sequela
S37.33xA	Laceration of urethra, initial encounter
S37.33xD	Laceration of urethra, subsequent encounter
S37.33xS	Laceration of urethra, sequela
S37.39xA	Other injury of urethra, initial encounter
S37.39xD	Other injury of urethra, subsequent encounter
S37.39xS	Other injury of urethra, sequela
S37.401A	Unspecified injury of ovary, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.401D	Unspecified injury of ovary, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.401S	Unspecified injury of ovary, unilateral, sequela
S37.402A	Unspecified injury of ovary, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.402D	Unspecified injury of ovary, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.402S	Unspecified injury of ovary, bilateral, sequela
S37.409A	Unspecified injury of ovary, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.409D	Unspecified injury of ovary, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.409S	Unspecified injury of ovary, unspecified, sequela
S37.421A	Contusion of ovary, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.421D	Contusion of ovary, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.421S	Contusion of ovary, unilateral, sequela
S37.422A	Contusion of ovary, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.422D	Contusion of ovary, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.422S	Contusion of ovary, bilateral, sequela
S37.429A	Contusion of ovary, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.429D	Contusion of ovary, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.429S	Contusion of ovary, unspecified, sequela
S37.431A	Laceration of ovary, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.431D	Laceration of ovary, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.431S	Laceration of ovary, unilateral, sequela
S37.432A	Laceration of ovary, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.432D	Laceration of ovary, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.432S	Laceration of ovary, bilateral, sequela
L	

S37.439A	Laceration of ovary, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.439D	Laceration of ovary, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.439S	Laceration of ovary, unspecified, sequela
S37.491A	Other injury of ovary, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.491D	Other injury of ovary, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.491S	Other injury of ovary, unilateral, sequela
S37.492A	Other injury of ovary, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.492D	Other injury of ovary, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.492S	Other injury of ovary, bilateral, sequela
S37.499A	Other injury of ovary, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.499D	Other injury of ovary, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.499S	Other injury of ovary, unspecified, sequela
S37.501A	Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.501D	Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.501S	Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela
S37.502A	Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.502D	Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.502S	Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela
S37.509A	Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.509D	Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.509S	Unspecified injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela
S37.511A	Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.511D	Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.511S	Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela
S37.512A	Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.512D	Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.512S	Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela
S37.519A	Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.519D	Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.519S	Primary blast injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela
S37.521A	Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.521D	Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.521S	Contusion of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela
S37.522A	Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.522D	Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.522S	Contusion of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela
S37.529A	Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.529D	Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.529S	Contusion of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela
S37.531A	Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.531D	Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.531S	Laceration of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela
S37.532A	Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter

S37.532D	Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.532S	Laceration of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela
S37.539A	Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.539D	Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.539S	Laceration of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela
S37.591A	Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, initial encounter
S37.591D	Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.591S	Other injury of fallopian tube, unilateral, sequela
S37.592A	Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, initial encounter
S37.592D	Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, subsequent encounter
S37.592S	Other injury of fallopian tube, bilateral, sequela
S37.599A	Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, initial encounter
S37.599D	Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, subsequent encounter
S37.599S	Other injury of fallopian tube, unspecified, sequela
S37.60xA	Unspecified injury of uterus, initial encounter
S37.60xD	Unspecified injury of uterus, subsequent encounter
S37.60xS	Unspecified injury of uterus, sequela
S37.62xA	Contusion of uterus, initial encounter
S37.62xD	Contusion of uterus, subsequent encounter
S37.62xS	Contusion of uterus, sequela
S37.63xA	Laceration of uterus, initial encounter
S37.63xD	Laceration of uterus, subsequent encounter
S37.63xS	Laceration of uterus, sequela
S37.69xA	Other injury of uterus, initial encounter
S37.69xD	Other injury of uterus, subsequent encounter
S37.69xS	Other injury of uterus, sequela
S37.812A	Contusion of adrenal gland, initial encounter
S37.812D	Contusion of adrenal gland, subsequent encounter
S37.812S	Contusion of adrenal gland, sequela
S37.813A	Laceration of adrenal gland, initial encounter
S37.813D	Laceration of adrenal gland, subsequent encounter
S37.813S	Laceration of adrenal gland, sequela
S37.818A	Other injury of adrenal gland, initial encounter
S37.818D	Other injury of adrenal gland, subsequent encounter
S37.818S	Other injury of adrenal gland, sequela
S37.819A	Unspecified injury of adrenal gland, initial encounter
S37.819D	Unspecified injury of adrenal gland, subsequent encounter
S37.819S	Unspecified injury of adrenal gland, sequela
S37.822A	Contusion of prostate, initial encounter
S37.822D	Contusion of prostate, subsequent encounter
S37.822S	Contusion of prostate, sequela
S37.823A	Laceration of prostate, initial encounter
S37.823D	Laceration of prostate, subsequent encounter

S37.823S	Laceration of prostate, sequela
S37.828A	Other injury of prostate, initial encounter
S37.828D	Other injury of prostate, subsequent encounter
S37.828S	Other injury of prostate, sequela
S37.829A	Unspecified injury of prostate, initial encounter
S37.829D	Unspecified injury of prostate, subsequent encounter
S37.829S	Unspecified injury of prostate, sequela
S37.892A	Contusion of other urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.892D	Contusion of other urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.892S	Contusion of other urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
S37.893A	Laceration of other urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.893D	Laceration of other urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.893S	Laceration of other urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
S37.898A	Other injury of other urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.898D	Other injury of other urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.898S	Other injury of other urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
S37.899A	Unspecified injury of other urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.899D	Unspecified injury of other urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.899S	Unspecified injury of other urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
S37.90xA	Unspecified injury of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.90xD	Unspecified injury of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.90xS	Unspecified injury of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
S37.92xA	Contusion of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.92xD	Contusion of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.92xS	Contusion of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
S37.93xA	Laceration of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.93xD	Laceration of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.93xS	Laceration of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
S37.99xA	Other injury of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, initial encounter
S37.99xD	Other injury of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, subsequent encounter
S37.99xS	Other injury of unspecified urinary and pelvic organ, sequela
S38.211A	Complete traumatic amputation of female external genital organs, initial encounter
S38.211D	Complete traumatic amputation of female external genital organs, subsequent encounter
S38.211S	Complete traumatic amputation of female external genital organs, sequela
S38.212A	Partial traumatic amputation of female external genital organs, initial encounter
S38.212D	Partial traumatic amputation of female external genital organs, subsequent encounter
S38.212S	Partial traumatic amputation of female external genital organs, sequela
S38.221A	Complete traumatic amputation of penis, initial encounter
S38.221D	Complete traumatic amputation of penis, subsequent encounter
S38.221S	Complete traumatic amputation of penis, sequela
000 0004	
S38.222A	Partial traumatic amputation of penis, initial encounter  Partial traumatic amputation of penis, subsequent encounter

S38.222S	Partial traumatic amputation of penis, sequela
S38.231A	Complete traumatic amputation of scrotum and testis, initial encounter
S38.231D	Complete traumatic amputation of scrotum and testis, subsequent encounter
S38.231S	Complete traumatic amputation of scrotum and testis, sequela
S38.232A	Partial traumatic amputation of scrotum and testis, initial encounter
S38.232D	Partial traumatic amputation of scrotum and testis, subsequent encounter
S38.232S	Partial traumatic amputation of scrotum and testis, sequela
S39.001A	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of abdomen, initial encounter
S39.001D	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of abdomen, subsequent encounter
S39.001S	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of abdomen, sequela
S39.002A	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of lower back, initial encounter
S39.002D	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of lower back, subsequent encounter
S39.002S	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of lower back, sequela
S39.003A	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of pelvis, initial encounter
S39.003D	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of pelvis, subsequent encounter
S39.003S	Unspecified injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of pelvis, sequela
S39.091A	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of abdomen, initial encounter
S39.091D	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of abdomen, subsequent encounter
S39.091S	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of abdomen, sequela
S39.092A	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of lower back, initial encounter
S39.092D	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of lower back, subsequent encounter
S39.092S	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of lower back, sequela
S39.093A	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of pelvis, initial encounter
S39.093D	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of pelvis, subsequent encounter
S39.093S	Other injury of muscle, fascia and tendon of pelvis, sequela
S39.81xA	Other specified injuries of abdomen, initial encounter
S39.81xD	Other specified injuries of abdomen, subsequent encounter
S39.81xS	Other specified injuries of abdomen, sequela
S39.82xA	Other specified injuries of lower back, initial encounter
S39.82xD	Other specified injuries of lower back, subsequent encounter
S39.82xS	Other specified injuries of lower back, sequela
S39.83xA	Other specified injuries of pelvis, initial encounter
S39.83xD	Other specified injuries of pelvis, subsequent encounter
S39.83xS	Other specified injuries of pelvis, sequela
S39.840A	Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, initial encounter
S39.840D	Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, subsequent encounter
S39.840S	Fracture of corpus cavernosum penis, sequela
S39.848A	Other specified injuries of external genitals, initial encounter
S39.848D	Other specified injuries of external genitals, subsequent encounter
S39.848S	Other specified injuries of external genitals, sequela
S39.91xA	Unspecified injury of abdomen, initial encounter
C20 0455D	Unspecified injury of abdomen, subsequent encounter
S39.91xD	

S39.92xA Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter S39.92xD Unspecified injury of lower back, sequela S39.93xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, initial encounter S39.93xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.93xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, sequela S39.93xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, sequela S39.93xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, sequela S39.94xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter S39.94xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.94xA Foreign body in stomach, initial encounter S39.94xA Foreign body in stomach, initial encounter F18.2xxD Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter F18.2xxD Foreign body in stomach, sequela F18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, sequela F18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter F18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter F18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter F18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter F18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, sequela F18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, sequela F18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter F18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, sequela F18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, sequela F18.5xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, subsequent encounter F18.5xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, subsequent encounter F18.5xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, subsequent encounter F18.5xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, subsequent encounter F18.5xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, subsequent encounter F18.5xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, subsequent encounter F18.5xxA Foreign body in urethra, initial encounter F19.5xxA Foreign body in urethra, sequela F19.5xxA Foreign body in penis, sequela F19.5xxA Foreign body in vulva an		
S39.92xS Unspecified injury of lower back, sequela S39.93xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, initial encounter Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.93xD Unspecified injury of pelvis, sequela S39.94xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter S39.94xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.94xS Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.94xS Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter F18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, initial encounter F18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter F18.2xxS Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter F18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter F18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter F18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, initial encounter F18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, sequela F18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, sequela F18.5xxA Foreign body in colon, sequela F18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter F18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter F18.5xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter F18.5xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, sequela F18.5xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, subsequent encounter F18.8xxA Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter F18.9xxA Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter F18.9xxA Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter F19.9xxA Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter F19.9xxA Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter F19.9xxA Foreign body in balder, initial encounter F19.9xxA Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter F19.9xxA Foreign body in balder, initial encounter F19.9xxA Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter F19.9xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter F19.9xxB Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter F19.9xxB Foreign body in vulva and vagina, sequela F19.9xxB Fo	S39.92xA	Unspecified injury of lower back, initial encounter
S39.93xA Unspecified injury of pelvis, initial encounter S39.93xD Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter S39.93xD Unspecified injury of pelvis, sequela S39.94xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter S39.94xD Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.94xD Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.94xD Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter T18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, initial encounter T18.2xxX Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter T18.2xxX Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, sequela T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, sequela T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, sequela T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, initial encounter T18.4xxX Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter T18.4xxX Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter T18.5xxX Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter T18.8xxX Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, subsequent encounter T18.8xxX Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, subsequent encounter T18.8xxX Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter T18.9xxX Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, sequela T19.9xxX Foreign body in alimentary tract, part unspecified, sequela T19.9xxX Foreign body in urethra, initial encounter T19.9xxX Foreign body in bladder, initial encounter T19.9xxX Foreign body in urethra, sequela T19.1xxA Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter T19.1xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter T19.1xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter T19.9xxX Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter T19.9xxX Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter T19.9xxX Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter T19.9xxX Foreign body in penis, s	S39.92xD	Unspecified injury of lower back, subsequent encounter
S39.93xD Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter  S39.94xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter  S39.94xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter  S39.94xD Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter  S39.94xD Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter  T18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, initial encounter  Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter  Foreign body in stomach, sequela  T18.2xxA Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter  Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter  T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter  T18.4xxA Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter  T18.4xxD Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter  T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter  T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter  T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter  T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, sequela  T18.5xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter  T18.8xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, sequela  T18.8xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, sequela  T18.8xxA Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, initial encounter  T18.8xxS Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter  T18.9xxA Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter  T19.9xxX Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter  T19.0xxA Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter  T19.1xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter  T19.1xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter  T19.1xxA Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter  T19.2xxB Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter  T19.3xxA Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter  T19.3xxA F	S39.92xS	Unspecified injury of lower back, sequela
S39.93xS Unspecified injury of pelvis, sequela S39.94xD Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter S39.94xD Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter S39.94xS Unspecified injury of external genitals, sequela T18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, initial encounter T18.2xxD Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter T18.2xxS Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter T18.3xxX Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter T18.3xxS Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter T18.3xxS Foreign body in colon, initial encounter T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, initial encounter T18.4xxX Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter T18.4xxX Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter T18.5xxS Foreign body in anus and rectum, sequela T18.8xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter T18.8xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, subsequent encounter T18.8xxS Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, initial encounter T18.9xxA Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter T18.9xxA Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter T18.9xxA Foreign body in urethra, initial encounter T19.0xxA Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter T19.0xxA Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter T19.1xxA Foreign body in bladder, subsequent encounter T19.1xxA Foreign body in bladder, subsequent encounter Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter Foreign body in uterus, initial encounter Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounte	S39.93xA	Unspecified injury of pelvis, initial encounter
S39.94xA Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter S39.94xD Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter H18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, initial encounter F18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, initial encounter F18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter F18.2xxC Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter F18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter F18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter F18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, sequela F18.3xxA Foreign body in colon, initial encounter F18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter F18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter F18.5xxA Foreign body in colon, sequela F18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter F18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter F18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, sequela F18.5xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter F18.8xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, subsequent encounter F18.8xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, sequela F18.9xxA Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, initial encounter F18.9xxA Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter F19.9xxA Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter F19.0xxA Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter F19.0xxA Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter F19.1xxA Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter F19.2xxA Foreign body in urethra, sequela F19.2xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter F19.2xxA Foreign body in uvlva and vagina, initial encounter F19.3xxA Foreign body in uvlva and vagina, subsequent encounter F19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter F19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter F19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter F19.3xxA Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter F19.3xxA Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter F19.4xxA Foreign body in p	S39.93xD	Unspecified injury of pelvis, subsequent encounter
S39.94xD Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter  S39.94xS Unspecified injury of external genitals, sequela  T18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, initial encounter  T18.2xxB Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter  T18.2xxS Foreign body in stomach, sequela  T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter  T18.3xxD Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter  T18.3xxS Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter  T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, initial encounter  T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter  T18.4xxX Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter  T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter  T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter  T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, sequela  T18.8xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, sequela  T18.8xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter  T18.8xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, subsequent encounter  T18.8xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, sequela  T18.9xxA Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter  T18.9xxA Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter  T18.9xxA Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, sequela  T19.0xxA Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter  T19.0xxA Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter  T19.0xxA Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter  T19.1xxA Foreign body in urethra, sequela  T19.1xxA Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter  T19.1xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter  T19.1xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter  T19.1xxA Foreign body in turethra, subsequent encounter  T19.1xxA Foreign body in uterus, sequela  T19.2xxA Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter  T19.2xxA Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter  T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter  T19.3xxA Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter  T19.4xxX Foreign body	S39.93xS	Unspecified injury of pelvis, sequela
S39.94xS         Unspecified injury of external genitals, sequela           T18.2xxA         Foreign body in stomach, initial encounter           T18.2xxD         Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter           T18.3xxA         Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter           T18.3xxA         Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter           T18.3xxB         Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter           T18.4xxA         Foreign body in colon, initial encounter           T18.4xxA         Foreign body in colon, sequela           T18.5xxA         Foreign body in colon, sequela           T18.5xxA         Foreign body in colon, sequela           T18.5xxA         Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter           T18.5xxA         Foreign body in anus and rectum, sequela           T18.5xxD         Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter           T18.8xxA         Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter           T18.8xxB         Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter           T18.9xxA         Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, initial encounter           T18.9xxA         Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter           T19.0xxA         Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, sequela <td>S39.94xA</td> <td>Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter</td>	S39.94xA	Unspecified injury of external genitals, initial encounter
T18.2xxA Foreign body in stomach, initial encounter  T18.2xxD Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter  T18.2xxx Foreign body in stomach, sequela  T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter  T18.3xxD Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter  T18.3xxS Foreign body in small intestine, sequela  T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, initial encounter  T18.4xxX Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter  T18.4xxX Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter  T18.5xxD Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter  T18.5xxX Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter  T18.5xxX Foreign body in anus and rectum, sequela  T18.8xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter  T18.8xxX Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, subsequent encounter  T18.8xxX Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, initial encounter  T18.9xxX Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter  T18.9xxX Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, sequela  T19.0xxA Foreign body in urethra, initial encounter  T19.0xxX Foreign body in urethra, initial encounter  T19.0xxX Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter  T19.1xxA Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter  T19.1xxA Foreign body in bladder, initial encounter  T19.1xxX Foreign body in bladder, subsequent encounter  T19.1xxX Foreign body in bladder, subsequent encounter  T19.1xxX Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter  T19.2xxX Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter  T19.2xxX Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter  T19.3xxX Foreign body in ureturs, subsequent encounter  T19.3xxX Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter  T19.3xxX Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter  T19.3xxX Foreign body in penis, initial encounter  T19.3xxX Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter  T19.3xxX Foreign body in penis, initial encounter  T19.4xxX Foreign body in penis, initial encounter  T19.4xxX Foreign body in penis, subsequent e	S39.94xD	Unspecified injury of external genitals, subsequent encounter
T18.2xxD Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter  T18.2xxS Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter  T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter  T18.3xxD Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter  T18.3xxS Foreign body in small intestine, sequela  T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, initial encounter  T18.4xxD Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter  T18.4xxS Foreign body in colon, sequela  T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter  T18.5xxD Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter  T18.5xxD Foreign body in anus and rectum, sequela  T18.8xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter  T18.8xxD Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, subsequent encounter  T18.8xxA Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, initial encounter  T18.9xxA Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter  T18.9xxA Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, sequela  T19.0xxA Foreign body in urethra, initial encounter  T19.0xxA Foreign body in urethra, initial encounter  T19.0xxA Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter  T19.1xxA Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter  T19.1xxA Foreign body in bladder, initial encounter  T19.1xxA Foreign body in bladder, sequela  T19.1xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter  T19.2xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter  T19.2xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter  T19.3xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, sequela  T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, sinital encounter  T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, sinital encounter  T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter  T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, sinital encounter  T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, sinital encounter  T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, sinital encounter  T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter  T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter  T19.4xxA Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter  T19.	S39.94xS	Unspecified injury of external genitals, sequela
T18.2xxS Foreign body in stomach, sequela  T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter  T18.3xxD Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter  T18.3xxS Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter  T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, initial encounter  T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter  T18.4xxS Foreign body in colon, sequela  T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter  T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter  T18.5xxS Foreign body in anus and rectum, sequela  T18.8xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter  T18.8xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, subsequent encounter  T18.8xxS Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, initial encounter  T18.9xxA Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter  T18.9xxB Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, sequela  T19.0xxA Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, sequela  T19.0xxA Foreign body in urethra, initial encounter  T19.0xxA Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter  T19.0xxA Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter  T19.1xxA Foreign body in bladder, initial encounter  T19.1xxA Foreign body in bladder, subsequent encounter  T19.1xxA Foreign body in bladder, subsequent encounter  T19.2xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter  T19.2xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter  T19.3xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter  T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter  T19.3xxA Foreign body in penis, initial encounter  T19.3xxA Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter  T19.3xxA Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter  T19.4xxA Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter	T18.2xxA	Foreign body in stomach, initial encounter
T18.3xxA Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter T18.3xxS Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter T18.3xxS Foreign body in small intestine, sequela T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, initial encounter T18.4xxD Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter T18.4xxS Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter T18.5xxD Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter T18.5xxS Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter T18.8xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter T18.8xxD Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, subsequent encounter T18.8xxD Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, sequela T18.9xxA Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, initial encounter T18.9xxD Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter T18.9xxS Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, sequela T19.0xxA Foreign body in urethra, initial encounter T19.0xxA Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter T19.0xxS Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter T19.1xxA Foreign body in bladder, initial encounter T19.1xxS Foreign body in bladder, subsequent encounter T19.2xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter T19.2xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter T19.3xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter T19.3xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter T19.3xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter T19.4xxA Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter T19.4xxA Foreign body in penis, initial encounter T19.4xxA Foreign body in penis, initial encounter	T18.2xxD	Foreign body in stomach, subsequent encounter
T18.3xxD Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter  T18.3xxS Foreign body in small intestine, sequela  T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, initial encounter  T18.4xxD Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter  T18.4xxS Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter  T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter  T18.5xxD Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter  T18.5xxD Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter  T18.5xxS Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter  T18.8xxD Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, subsequent encounter  T18.8xxS Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, sequela  T18.9xxA Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, initial encounter  T18.9xxD Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter  T18.9xxS Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, sequela  T19.0xxA Foreign body in urethra, initial encounter  T19.0xxD Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter  T19.0xxS Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter  T19.1xxA Foreign body in bladder, initial encounter  T19.1xxS Foreign body in bladder, subsequent encounter  T19.2xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter  T19.2xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter  T19.3xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter  T19.3xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter  T19.3xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, sequela  T19.3xxA Foreign body in ulterus, sititial encounter  T19.3xxA Foreign body in ulterus, subsequent encounter  T19.3xxA Foreign body in ulterus, subsequent encounter  T19.3xxA Foreign body in ulterus, subsequent encounter  T19.4xxA Foreign body in penis, initial encounter  T19.4xxA Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter	T18.2xxS	Foreign body in stomach, sequela
T18.3xxS Foreign body in small intestine, sequela  T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, initial encounter  T18.4xxD Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter  T18.4xxS Foreign body in colon, sequela  T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter  T18.5xxD Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter  T18.5xxD Foreign body in anus and rectum, sequela  T18.5xxX Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter  T18.8xxD Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, subsequent encounter  T18.8xxS Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, sequela  T18.9xxA Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, initial encounter  T18.9xxD Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter  T18.9xxS Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, sequela  T19.0xxA Foreign body in urethra, initial encounter  T19.0xxD Foreign body in urethra, initial encounter  T19.0xxD Foreign body in urethra, sequela  T19.1xxA Foreign body in urethra, sequela  T19.1xxA Foreign body in bladder, initial encounter  T19.1xxA Foreign body in bladder, subsequent encounter  T19.1xxA Foreign body in bladder, subsequent encounter  T19.1xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter  T19.2xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter  T19.2xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter  T19.2xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, sequela  T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, initial encounter  T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter  T19.4xxA Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter  T19.5xxX Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter  T19.4xxX Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter	T18.3xxA	Foreign body in small intestine, initial encounter
T18.4xxA Foreign body in colon, initial encounter  T18.4xxD Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter  T18.4xxS Foreign body in colon, sequela  T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter  T18.5xxD Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter  T18.5xxS Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter  T18.5xxS Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter  T18.8xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, subsequent encounter  T18.8xxS Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, sequela  T18.9xxA Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, initial encounter  T18.9xxD Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter  T18.9xxS Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, sequela  T19.0xxA Foreign body in urethra, initial encounter  T19.0xxD Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter  T19.0xxA Foreign body in urethra, sequela  T19.1xxA Foreign body in urethra, sequela  T19.1xxA Foreign body in bladder, initial encounter  T19.1xxA Foreign body in bladder, subsequent encounter  T19.1xxX Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter  T19.2xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter  T19.2xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter  T19.2xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter  T19.3xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, sequela  T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, initial encounter  T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter  T19.4xxA Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter  T19.5xxA Foreign body in penis, initial encounter  T19.5xxA Foreign body in penis, subsequent enc	T18.3xxD	Foreign body in small intestine, subsequent encounter
T18.4xxD Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter  T18.4xxS Foreign body in colon, sequela  T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter  T18.5xxD Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter  T18.5xxS Foreign body in anus and rectum, sequela  T18.8xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter  T18.8xxD Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, subsequent encounter  T18.8xxS Foreign body of alimentary tract, sequela  T18.9xxA Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, initial encounter  T18.9xxD Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter  T18.9xxS Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, sequela  T19.0xxX Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, sequela  T19.0xxX Foreign body in urethra, initial encounter  T19.0xxX Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter  T19.0xxX Foreign body in urethra, sequela  T19.1xxA Foreign body in bladder, initial encounter  T19.1xxX Foreign body in bladder, subsequent encounter  T19.1xxX Foreign body in bladder, sequela  T19.2xxX Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter  T19.2xxX Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter  T19.2xxX Foreign body in vulva and vagina, sequela  T19.3xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, sequela  T19.3xxX Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter  T19.3xxX Foreign body in penis, initial encounter  T19.4xxX Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter  T19.4xxX Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter	T18.3xxS	Foreign body in small intestine, sequela
T18.4xxS Foreign body in colon, sequela  T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter  T18.5xxD Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter  T18.5xxS Foreign body in anus and rectum, sequela  T18.8xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter  T18.8xxD Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, subsequent encounter  T18.8xxS Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, sequela  T18.9xxA Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, initial encounter  T18.9xxD Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter  T18.9xxS Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, sequela  T19.0xxA Foreign body in urethra, initial encounter  T19.0xxD Foreign body in urethra, sequela  T19.1xxA Foreign body in urethra, sequela  T19.1xxA Foreign body in bladder, initial encounter  T19.1xxS Foreign body in bladder, subsequent encounter  T19.1xxS Foreign body in bladder, sequela  T19.2xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter  T19.2xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter  T19.2xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter  T19.2xxS Foreign body in uterus, initial encounter  T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, initial encounter  T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter  T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter  T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, sinitial encounter  T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter  T19.3xxA Foreign body in penis, initial encounter  T19.4xxA Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter  T19.4xxA Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter  T19.4xxA Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter	T18.4xxA	Foreign body in colon, initial encounter
T18.5xxA Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter T18.5xxD Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter T18.5xxS Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter T18.5xxS Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter T18.8xxD Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, subsequent encounter T18.8xxS Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, sequela T18.9xxA Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, initial encounter T18.9xxD Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter T18.9xxS Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, sequela T19.0xxA Foreign body in urethra, initial encounter T19.0xxD Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter T19.0xxS Foreign body in urethra, sequela T19.1xxA Foreign body in bladder, subsequent encounter T19.1xxD Foreign body in bladder, subsequent encounter T19.1xxD Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter T19.2xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter T19.2xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter T19.2xxB Foreign body in vulva and vagina, sequela T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, initial encounter T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter T19.3xxA Foreign body in penis, initial encounter	T18.4xxD	Foreign body in colon, subsequent encounter
T18.5xxD Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter T18.5xxS Foreign body in anus and rectum, sequela T18.8xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter T18.8xxD Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, subsequent encounter T18.8xxS Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, sequela T18.9xxA Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, initial encounter T18.9xxD Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter T18.9xxS Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, sequela T19.0xxA Foreign body in urethra, initial encounter T19.0xxD Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter T19.0xxD Foreign body in urethra, sequela T19.1xxA Foreign body in bladder, initial encounter T19.1xxD Foreign body in bladder, subsequent encounter T19.1xxS Foreign body in bladder, sequela T19.2xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter T19.2xxD Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter T19.2xxS Foreign body in vulva and vagina, sequela T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, initial encounter T19.3xxD Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter T19.3xxS Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter T19.3xxS Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter T19.3xxS Foreign body in uterus, sequela T19.4xxA Foreign body in penis, initial encounter T19.4xxX Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter T19.4xxX Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter T19.4xxX Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter	T18.4xxS	Foreign body in colon, sequela
T18.5xxS Foreign body in anus and rectum, sequela  T18.8xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter  T18.8xxD Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, subsequent encounter  T18.8xxS Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, sequela  T18.9xxA Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, initial encounter  T18.9xxD Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter  T18.9xxS Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, sequela  T19.0xxA Foreign body in urethra, initial encounter  T19.0xxD Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter  T19.0xxS Foreign body in urethra, sequela  T19.1xxA Foreign body in bladder, initial encounter  T19.1xxD Foreign body in bladder, subsequent encounter  T19.1xxS Foreign body in bladder, sequela  T19.2xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter  T19.2xxD Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter  T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, initial encounter  T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, initial encounter  T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter  T19.3xxS Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter  T19.3xxS Foreign body in uterus, sequela  T19.4xxA Foreign body in penis, initial encounter  T19.4xxX Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter  T19.4xxX Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter  T19.4xxX Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter	T18.5xxA	Foreign body in anus and rectum, initial encounter
T18.8xxA Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter T18.8xxD Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, subsequent encounter T18.8xxS Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, initial encounter T18.9xxD Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter T18.9xxS Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, sequela T19.0xxA Foreign body in urethra, initial encounter T19.0xxD Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter T19.0xxS Foreign body in urethra, sequela T19.1xxA Foreign body in bladder, initial encounter T19.1xxD Foreign body in bladder, subsequent encounter T19.1xxS Foreign body in bladder, subsequent encounter T19.2xxA Foreign body in bladder, sequela T19.2xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter T19.2xxX Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter T19.2xxX Foreign body in vulva and vagina, sequela T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, initial encounter T19.3xxX Foreign body in uterus, initial encounter T19.3xxX Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter T19.3xxX Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter T19.3xxX Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter T19.4xxA Foreign body in penis, initial encounter T19.4xxX Foreign body in penis, initial encounter T19.4xxX Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter T19.4xxX Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter	T18.5xxD	Foreign body in anus and rectum, subsequent encounter
T18.8xxD Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, subsequent encounter T18.8xxS Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, sequela T18.9xxA Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, initial encounter T18.9xxD Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter T18.9xxS Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, sequela T19.0xxA Foreign body in urethra, initial encounter T19.0xxD Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter T19.0xxS Foreign body in urethra, sequela T19.1xxA Foreign body in bladder, initial encounter T19.1xxD Foreign body in bladder, subsequent encounter T19.1xxS Foreign body in bladder, sequela T19.2xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter T19.2xxD Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter T19.2xxS Foreign body in vulva and vagina, sequela T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, initial encounter T19.3xxD Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter T19.3xxD Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter T19.3xxS Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter T19.3xxS Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter T19.4xxA Foreign body in penis, initial encounter T19.4xxD Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter	T18.5xxS	Foreign body in anus and rectum, sequela
T18.8xxS Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, sequela T18.9xxA Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, initial encounter T18.9xxS Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter T18.9xxS Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, sequela T19.0xxA Foreign body in urethra, initial encounter T19.0xxD Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter T19.0xxS Foreign body in urethra, sequela T19.1xxA Foreign body in bladder, initial encounter T19.1xxD Foreign body in bladder, subsequent encounter T19.1xxS Foreign body in bladder, sequela T19.2xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter T19.2xxXD Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter T19.3xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, sequela T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, initial encounter T19.3xxD Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter T19.3xxD Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter T19.3xxS Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter T19.3xxC Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter T19.3xxC Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter T19.4xxA Foreign body in penis, initial encounter T19.4xxD Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter	T18.8xxA	Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, initial encounter
T18.9xxA Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, initial encounter T18.9xxS Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter T18.9xxS Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, sequela T19.0xxA Foreign body in urethra, initial encounter T19.0xxD Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter T19.0xxS Foreign body in urethra, sequela T19.1xxA Foreign body in bladder, initial encounter T19.1xxD Foreign body in bladder, subsequent encounter T19.1xxS Foreign body in bladder, sequela T19.2xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter T19.2xxXD Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter T19.3xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, sequela T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, initial encounter T19.3xxD Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter T19.3xxD Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter T19.3xxX Foreign body in uterus, sequela T19.4xxA Foreign body in penis, initial encounter T19.4xxD Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter T19.4xxX Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter	T18.8xxD	Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, subsequent encounter
T18.9xxD Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter T18.9xxS Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, sequela T19.0xxA Foreign body in urethra, initial encounter T19.0xxD Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter T19.0xxS Foreign body in urethra, sequela T19.1xxA Foreign body in bladder, initial encounter T19.1xxD Foreign body in bladder, subsequent encounter T19.1xxS Foreign body in bladder, sequela T19.2xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter T19.2xxD Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter T19.2xxS Foreign body in vulva and vagina, sequela T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, initial encounter T19.3xxD Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter T19.3xxS Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter T19.4xxA Foreign body in penis, initial encounter T19.4xxD Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter	T18.8xxS	Foreign body in other parts of alimentary tract, sequela
T18.9xxS Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, sequela  T19.0xxA Foreign body in urethra, initial encounter  T19.0xxD Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter  T19.0xxS Foreign body in urethra, sequela  T19.1xxA Foreign body in bladder, initial encounter  T19.1xxD Foreign body in bladder, subsequent encounter  T19.1xxS Foreign body in bladder, sequela  T19.2xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter  T19.2xxD Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter  T19.2xxS Foreign body in vulva and vagina, sequela  T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, initial encounter  T19.3xxD Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter  T19.3xxS Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter  T19.4xxA Foreign body in penis, initial encounter  T19.4xxD Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter  T19.4xxS Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter	T18.9xxA	Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, initial encounter
T19.0xxA Foreign body in urethra, initial encounter T19.0xxD Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter T19.0xxS Foreign body in urethra, sequela T19.1xxA Foreign body in bladder, initial encounter T19.1xxD Foreign body in bladder, subsequent encounter T19.1xxS Foreign body in bladder, sequela T19.2xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter T19.2xxD Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter T19.2xxS Foreign body in vulva and vagina, sequela T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, initial encounter T19.3xxD Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter T19.3xxD Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter T19.4xxA Foreign body in penis, initial encounter T19.4xxD Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter	T18.9xxD	Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter
T19.0xxD Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter T19.0xxS Foreign body in urethra, sequela T19.1xxA Foreign body in bladder, initial encounter T19.1xxD Foreign body in bladder, subsequent encounter T19.1xxS Foreign body in bladder, sequela T19.2xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter T19.2xxD Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter T19.2xxS Foreign body in vulva and vagina, sequela T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, initial encounter T19.3xxD Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter T19.3xxS Foreign body in uterus, sequela T19.4xxA Foreign body in penis, initial encounter T19.4xxD Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter T19.4xxS Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter	T18.9xxS	Foreign body of alimentary tract, part unspecified, sequela
T19.0xxS Foreign body in urethra, sequela  T19.1xxA Foreign body in bladder, initial encounter  T19.1xxD Foreign body in bladder, subsequent encounter  T19.1xxS Foreign body in bladder, sequela  T19.2xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter  T19.2xxD Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter  T19.2xxS Foreign body in vulva and vagina, sequela  T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, initial encounter  T19.3xxD Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter  T19.3xxS Foreign body in uterus, sequela  T19.4xxA Foreign body in penis, initial encounter  T19.4xxD Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter	T19.0xxA	Foreign body in urethra, initial encounter
T19.1xxA Foreign body in bladder, initial encounter  T19.1xxD Foreign body in bladder, subsequent encounter  T19.1xxS Foreign body in bladder, sequela  T19.2xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter  T19.2xxD Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter  T19.2xxS Foreign body in vulva and vagina, sequela  T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, initial encounter  T19.3xxD Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter  T19.3xxS Foreign body in uterus, sequela  T19.4xxA Foreign body in penis, initial encounter  T19.4xxD Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter  T19.4xxS Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter	T19.0xxD	Foreign body in urethra, subsequent encounter
T19.1xxD Foreign body in bladder, subsequent encounter  T19.1xxS Foreign body in bladder, sequela  T19.2xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter  T19.2xxD Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter  T19.2xxS Foreign body in vulva and vagina, sequela  T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, initial encounter  T19.3xxD Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter  T19.3xxS Foreign body in uterus, sequela  T19.4xxA Foreign body in penis, initial encounter  T19.4xxD Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter  T19.4xxS Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter	T19.0xxS	Foreign body in urethra, sequela
T19.1xxS Foreign body in bladder, sequela  T19.2xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter  T19.2xxD Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter  T19.2xxS Foreign body in vulva and vagina, sequela  T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, initial encounter  T19.3xxD Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter  T19.3xxS Foreign body in uterus, sequela  T19.4xxA Foreign body in penis, initial encounter  T19.4xxD Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter  T19.4xxS Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter	T19.1xxA	Foreign body in bladder, initial encounter
T19.2xxA Foreign body in vulva and vagina, initial encounter T19.2xxD Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter T19.2xxS Foreign body in vulva and vagina, sequela T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, initial encounter T19.3xxD Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter T19.3xxS Foreign body in uterus, sequela T19.4xxA Foreign body in penis, initial encounter T19.4xxD Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter T19.4xxS Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter	T19.1xxD	Foreign body in bladder, subsequent encounter
T19.2xxD Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter T19.2xxS Foreign body in vulva and vagina, sequela T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, initial encounter T19.3xxD Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter T19.3xxS Foreign body in uterus, sequela T19.4xxA Foreign body in penis, initial encounter T19.4xxD Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter T19.4xxS Foreign body in penis, sequela	T19.1xxS	Foreign body in bladder, sequela
T19.2xxS Foreign body in vulva and vagina, sequela  T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, initial encounter  T19.3xxD Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter  T19.3xxS Foreign body in uterus, sequela  T19.4xxA Foreign body in penis, initial encounter  T19.4xxD Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter  T19.4xxS Foreign body in penis, sequela	T19.2xxA	
T19.3xxA Foreign body in uterus, initial encounter T19.3xxD Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter T19.3xxS Foreign body in uterus, sequela T19.4xxA Foreign body in penis, initial encounter T19.4xxD Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter T19.4xxS Foreign body in penis, sequela	T19.2xxD	Foreign body in vulva and vagina, subsequent encounter
T19.3xxD Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter T19.3xxS Foreign body in uterus, sequela T19.4xxA Foreign body in penis, initial encounter T19.4xxD Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter T19.4xxS Foreign body in penis, sequela	T19.2xxS	Foreign body in vulva and vagina, sequela
T19.3xxS Foreign body in uterus, sequela T19.4xxA Foreign body in penis, initial encounter T19.4xxD Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter T19.4xxS Foreign body in penis, sequela	T19.3xxA	
T19.4xxA Foreign body in penis, initial encounter T19.4xxD Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter T19.4xxS Foreign body in penis, sequela	T19.3xxD	Foreign body in uterus, subsequent encounter
T19.4xxD Foreign body in penis, subsequent encounter T19.4xxS Foreign body in penis, sequela		
T19.4xxS Foreign body in penis, sequela	T19.4xxA	Foreign body in penis, initial encounter
	T19.4xxD	
T19.8xxA Foreign body in other parts of genitourinary tract, initial encounter		
	T19.8xxA	Foreign body in other parts of genitourinary tract, initial encounter

T19.8xxD Foreign body in other parts of genitourinary tract, subsequent encounter T19.8xxS Foreign body in other parts of genitourinary tract, sequela T19.9xxA Foreign body in genitourinary tract, part unspecified, initial encounter T19.9xxD Foreign body in genitourinary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter T19.9xxS Foreign body in genitourinary tract, part unspecified, sequela T74.11xA Adult physical abuse, confirmed, initial encounter T74.11xD Adult physical abuse, confirmed, subsequent encounter T74.11xS Adult physical abuse, confirmed, sequela T76.11xA Adult physical abuse, suspected, initial encounter T76.11xD Adult physical abuse, suspected, subsequent encounter T76.11xS Adult physical abuse, suspected, sequela T79.4xxA Traumatic shock, initial encounter T79.4xxD Traumatic shock, subsequent encounter T79.4xxS Traumatic shock, sequela T79.5xxA Traumatic anuria, initial encounter	
T19.9xxA Foreign body in genitourinary tract, part unspecified, initial encounter T19.9xxD Foreign body in genitourinary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter T19.9xxS Foreign body in genitourinary tract, part unspecified, sequela T74.11xA Adult physical abuse, confirmed, initial encounter T74.11xD Adult physical abuse, confirmed, subsequent encounter T74.11xS Adult physical abuse, confirmed, sequela T76.11xA Adult physical abuse, suspected, initial encounter T76.11xD Adult physical abuse, suspected, subsequent encounter T76.11xS Adult physical abuse, suspected, sequela T79.4xxA Traumatic shock, initial encounter T79.4xxD Traumatic shock, subsequent encounter T79.4xxS Traumatic shock, sequela	
T19.9xxD Foreign body in genitourinary tract, part unspecified, subsequent encounter T19.9xxS Foreign body in genitourinary tract, part unspecified, sequela T74.11xA Adult physical abuse, confirmed, initial encounter T74.11xD Adult physical abuse, confirmed, subsequent encounter T74.11xS Adult physical abuse, confirmed, sequela T76.11xA Adult physical abuse, suspected, initial encounter T76.11xD Adult physical abuse, suspected, subsequent encounter T76.11xS Adult physical abuse, suspected, sequela T79.4xxA Traumatic shock, initial encounter T79.4xxD Traumatic shock, subsequent encounter T79.4xxS Traumatic shock, sequela	
T19.9xxS Foreign body in genitourinary tract, part unspecified, sequela  T74.11xA Adult physical abuse, confirmed, initial encounter  T74.11xD Adult physical abuse, confirmed, subsequent encounter  T74.11xS Adult physical abuse, confirmed, sequela  T76.11xA Adult physical abuse, suspected, initial encounter  T76.11xD Adult physical abuse, suspected, subsequent encounter  T76.11xS Adult physical abuse, suspected, sequela  T79.4xxA Traumatic shock, initial encounter  T79.4xxD Traumatic shock, subsequent encounter  T79.4xxS Traumatic shock, sequela	
T74.11xA Adult physical abuse, confirmed, initial encounter T74.11xD Adult physical abuse, confirmed, subsequent encounter T74.11xS Adult physical abuse, confirmed, sequela T76.11xA Adult physical abuse, suspected, initial encounter T76.11xD Adult physical abuse, suspected, subsequent encounter T76.11xS Adult physical abuse, suspected, sequela T79.4xxA Traumatic shock, initial encounter T79.4xxD Traumatic shock, subsequent encounter T79.4xxS Traumatic shock, sequela	
T74.11xD Adult physical abuse, confirmed, subsequent encounter T74.11xS Adult physical abuse, confirmed, sequela T76.11xA Adult physical abuse, suspected, initial encounter T76.11xD Adult physical abuse, suspected, subsequent encounter T76.11xS Adult physical abuse, suspected, sequela T79.4xxA Traumatic shock, initial encounter T79.4xxD Traumatic shock, subsequent encounter T79.4xxS Traumatic shock, sequela	
T74.11xS Adult physical abuse, confirmed, sequela  T76.11xA Adult physical abuse, suspected, initial encounter  T76.11xD Adult physical abuse, suspected, subsequent encounter  T76.11xS Adult physical abuse, suspected, sequela  T79.4xxA Traumatic shock, initial encounter  T79.4xxD Traumatic shock, subsequent encounter  T79.4xxS Traumatic shock, sequela	
T76.11xA Adult physical abuse, suspected, initial encounter T76.11xD Adult physical abuse, suspected, subsequent encounter T76.11xS Adult physical abuse, suspected, sequela T79.4xxA Traumatic shock, initial encounter T79.4xxD Traumatic shock, subsequent encounter T79.4xxS Traumatic shock, sequela	
T76.11xD Adult physical abuse, suspected, subsequent encounter T76.11xS Adult physical abuse, suspected, sequela T79.4xxA Traumatic shock, initial encounter T79.4xxD Traumatic shock, subsequent encounter T79.4xxS Traumatic shock, sequela	
T76.11xS Adult physical abuse, suspected, sequela T79.4xxA Traumatic shock, initial encounter T79.4xxD Traumatic shock, subsequent encounter T79.4xxS Traumatic shock, sequela	
T79.4xxA Traumatic shock, initial encounter T79.4xxD Traumatic shock, subsequent encounter T79.4xxS Traumatic shock, sequela	
T79.4xxD Traumatic shock, subsequent encounter T79.4xxS Traumatic shock, sequela	
T79.4xxS Traumatic shock, sequela	
·	
T70 Fyy A Traumatic anurio initial angustar	
179.5XXA Traumatic anuna, initial encounter	
T79.5xxD Traumatic anuria, subsequent encounter	
T79.5xxS Traumatic anuria, sequela	
T81.40XA Infection following a procedure, unspecified, initial encounter	
T81.40XD Infection following a procedure, unspecified, subsequent encounter	
T81.40XS Infection following a procedure, unspecified, sequela	
T81.41XA Infection following a procedure, superficial incisional surgical site, initial encoun	iter
T81.41XD Infection following a procedure, superficial incisional surgical site, subsequent encounter	
T81.41XS Infection following a procedure, superficial incisional surgical site, sequela	
T81.42XA Infection following a procedure, deep incisional surgical site, initial encounter	
T81.42XD Infection following a procedure, deep incisional surgical site, subsequent encou	unter
T81.42XS Infection following a procedure, deep incisional surgical site, sequela	
T81.43XA Infection following a procedure, organ and space surgical site, initial encounter	
T81.43XD Infection following a procedure, organ and space surgical site, subsequent enco	ounter
T81.43XS Infection following a procedure, organ and space surgical site, sequela	
T81.44XA Sepsis following a procedure, initial encounter	
T81.44XD Sepsis following a procedure, subsequent encounter	
T81.44XS Sepsis following a procedure, sequela	
T81.49XA Infection following a procedure, other surgical site, initial encounter	
T81.49XD Infection following a procedure, other surgical site, subsequent encounter	
T81.49XS Infection following a procedure, other surgical site, sequela	
T81.500A Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following surgoperation, initial encounter	jical
T81.500D Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following surgoperation, subsequent encounter	jical
T81.500S Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following surg operation, sequela	-
T81.501A Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following infus transfusion, initial encounter	

T81.501D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or
<b></b>	transfusion, subsequent encounter
T81.501S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, sequela
T81.502A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, initial encounter
T81.502D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, subsequent encounter
T81.502S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney
	dialysis, sequela
T81.503A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, initial encounter
T81.503D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, subsequent encounter
T81.503S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or
	immunization, sequela
T81.504A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic
	examination, initial encounter
T81.504D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic
<b></b>	examination, subsequent encounter
T81.504S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic
T04 5054	examination, sequela
T81.505A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following heart
	catheterization, initial encounter
T81.505D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following heart
	catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.505S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, sequela
T81.506A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration,
	puncture or other catheterization, initial encounter
T81.506D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration,
	puncture or other catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.506S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration,
	puncture or other catheterization, sequela
T81.507A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, initial encounter
T81.507D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of
	catheter or packing, subsequent encounter
T81.507S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of
	catheter or packing, sequela
T81.508A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following other
	procedure, initial encounter
T81.508D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following other
	procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.508S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following other
	procedure, sequela
T81.509A	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified
	procedure, initial encounter
T81.509D	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified
	procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.509S	Unspecified complication of foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified
	procedure, sequela
T81.510A	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation,
	initial encounter

Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, subsequent encounter
Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, sequela
Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, initial encounter
Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, subsequent encounter
Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, sequela
Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, initial encounter
Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, subsequent encounter
Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, sequela
Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, initial encounter
Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, subsequent encounter
Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, sequela
Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, initial encounter
Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, subsequent encounter
Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, sequela
Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, initial encounter
Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, subsequent encounter
Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, sequela
Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, initial encounter
Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, subsequent encounter
Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, sequela
Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, initial encounter
Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, subsequent encounter
Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, sequela
Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, initial encounter
Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, subsequent encounter
Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, sequela
Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, initial encounter

T81.519D	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.519S	Adhesions due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified
	procedure, sequela
T81.520A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, initial encounter
T81.520D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, subsequent encounter
T81.520S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, sequela
T81.521A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, initial encounter
T81.521D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, subsequent encounter
T81.521S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, sequela
T81.522A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, initial encounter
T81.522D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, subsequent encounter
T81.522S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, sequela
T81.523A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, initial encounter
T81.523D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, subsequent encounter
T81.523S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, sequela
T81.524A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, initial encounter
T81.524D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, subsequent encounter
T81.524S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, sequela
T81.525A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, initial encounter
T81.525D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.525S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, sequela
T81.526A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, initial encounter
T81.526D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.526S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, sequela
T81.527A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, initial encounter
T81.527D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, subsequent encounter
T81.527S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, sequela
T81.528A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, initial encounter

T81.528D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure,
	subsequent encounter
T81.528S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, sequela
T81.529A	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, initial encounter
T81.529D	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.529S	Obstruction due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, sequela
T81.530A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, initial encounter
T81.530D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, subsequent encounter
T81.530S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, sequela
T81.531A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, initial encounter
T81.531D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, subsequent encounter
T81.531S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, sequela
T81.532A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, initial encounter
T81.532D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, subsequent encounter
T81.532S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, sequela
T81.533A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, initial encounter
T81.533D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, subsequent encounter
T81.533S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, sequela
T81.534A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, initial encounter
T81.534D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, subsequent encounter
T81.534S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, sequela
T81.535A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, initial encounter
T81.535D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.535S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, sequela
T81.536A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, initial encounter
T81.536D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.536S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, sequela
T81.537A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, initial encounter

T81.537D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter
	or packing, subsequent encounter
T81.537S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, sequela
T81.538A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, initial encounter
T81.538D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.538S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, sequela
T81.539A	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, initial encounter
T81.539D	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.539S	Perforation due to foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, sequela
T81.590A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, initial encounter
T81.590D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, subsequent encounter
T81.590S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following surgical operation, sequela
T81.591A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, initial encounter
T81.591D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, subsequent encounter
T81.591S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following infusion or transfusion, sequela
T81.592A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, initial encounter
T81.592D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, subsequent encounter
T81.592S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following kidney dialysis, sequela
T81.593A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, initial encounter
T81.593D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, subsequent encounter
T81.593S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following injection or immunization, sequela
T81.594A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, initial encounter
T81.594D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, subsequent encounter
T81.594S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following endoscopic examination, sequela
T81.595A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, initial encounter
T81.595D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.595S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following heart catheterization, sequela
T81.596A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, initial encounter

T81.596D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, subsequent encounter
T81.596S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following aspiration, puncture or other catheterization, sequela
T81.597A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, initial encounter
T81.597D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, subsequent encounter
T81.597S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following removal of catheter or packing, sequela
T81.598A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, initial encounter
T81.598D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.598S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following other procedure, sequela
T81.599A	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, initial encounter
T81.599D	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.599S	Other complications of foreign body accidentally left in body following unspecified procedure, sequela
T81.9xxA	Unspecified complication of procedure, initial encounter
T81.9xxD	Unspecified complication of procedure, subsequent encounter
T81.9xxS	Unspecified complication of procedure, sequela
T82.310A	Breakdown (mechanical) of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter
T02 240D	
T82.310D	Breakdown (mechanical) of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter
T82.310D	Breakdown (mechanical) of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter  Breakdown (mechanical) of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela
	encounter
T82.310S	encounter  Breakdown (mechanical) of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela
T82.310S T82.311A	encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.310S T82.311A T82.311D	encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.310S T82.311A T82.311D T82.311S	encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.310S T82.311A T82.311D T82.311S T82.312A	encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.310S T82.311A T82.311D T82.311S T82.312A T82.312D	encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.310S T82.311A T82.311D T82.311S T82.312A T82.312D T82.312S	encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.310S T82.311A T82.311D T82.311S T82.312A T82.312D T82.312D T82.312S T82.318A	encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, initial encounter
T82.310S T82.311A T82.311D T82.311S T82.312A T82.312D T82.312S T82.318A T82.318D	encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter
T82.310S T82.311A T82.311D T82.311S T82.312A T82.312D T82.312S T82.318A T82.318D T82.318S	encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, sequela
T82.310S T82.311A T82.311D T82.311S T82.312A T82.312D T82.312S T82.318A T82.318D T82.318S T82.319A	encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of unspecified vascular grafts, initial encounter
T82.310S T82.311A T82.311D T82.311S T82.312A T82.312D T82.312S T82.318A T82.318D T82.318S T82.319A T82.319D	encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of unspecified vascular grafts, initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter
T82.310S T82.311A T82.311D T82.311S T82.312A T82.312D T82.312S T82.318A T82.318D T82.318S T82.319A T82.319D T82.319S	encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter
T82.310S T82.311A T82.311D T82.311S T82.312A T82.312D T82.312S T82.318A T82.318D T82.318S T82.319A T82.319D T82.319S T82.319S T82.320A	encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of unspecified vascular grafts, sequela Displacement of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter
T82.310S T82.311A T82.311D T82.311S T82.312A T82.312D T82.312S T82.318A T82.318D T82.318S T82.319A T82.319D T82.319S T82.319S T82.320A T82.320D	encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of unspecified vascular grafts, sequela Displacement of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter
T82.310S T82.311A T82.311D T82.311S T82.312A T82.312D T82.312S T82.318A T82.318D T82.318D T82.318S T82.319A T82.319D T82.319S T82.320A T82.320D T82.320S	encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of unspecified vascular grafts, initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of unspecified vascular grafts, sequela Displacement of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter Displacement of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter
T82.310S T82.311A T82.311D T82.311S T82.312A T82.312D T82.312S T82.312S T82.318A T82.318D T82.318S T82.319A T82.319D T82.319S T82.320A T82.320D T82.320S T82.321A	encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of unspecified vascular grafts, initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of unspecified vascular grafts, sequela  Displacement of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter  Displacement of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela  Displacement of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter  Displacement of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.310S T82.311A T82.311D T82.311S T82.312A T82.312D T82.312S T82.318A T82.318D T82.318S T82.319A T82.319D T82.319S T82.320A T82.320D T82.320S T82.321A T82.321D	encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of other vascular grafts, sequela Breakdown (mechanical) of unspecified vascular grafts, initial encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter Breakdown (mechanical) of unspecified vascular grafts, sequela Displacement of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter Displacement of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter Displacement of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela Displacement of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter

T82.322D	Displacement of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.322S	Displacement of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.328A	Displacement of other vascular grafts, initial encounter
T82.328D	Displacement of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter
T82.328S	Displacement of other vascular grafts, sequela
T82.329A	Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, initial encounter
T82.329D	Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter
T82.329S	Displacement of unspecified vascular grafts, sequela
T82.330A	Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter
T82.330D	Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter
T82.330S	Leakage of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela
T82.331A	Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.331D	Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.331S	Leakage of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.332A	Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.332D	Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.332S	Leakage of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.338A	Leakage of other vascular grafts, initial encounter
T82.338D	Leakage of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter
T82.338S	Leakage of other vascular grafts, sequela
T82.339A	Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, initial encounter
T82.339D	Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, subsequent encounter
T82.339S	Leakage of unspecified vascular graft, sequela
T82.390A	Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), initial encounter
T82.390D	Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), subsequent encounter
T82.390S	Other mechanical complication of aortic (bifurcation) graft (replacement), sequela
T82.391A	Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.391D	Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.391S	Other mechanical complication of carotid arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.392A	Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), initial encounter
T82.392D	Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), subsequent encounter
T82.392S	Other mechanical complication of femoral arterial graft (bypass), sequela
T82.398A	Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, initial encounter
T82.398D	Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, subsequent encounter
T82.398S	Other mechanical complication of other vascular grafts, sequela
T82.399A	Other mechanical complication of unspecified vascular grafts, initial encounter
T82.399D	Other mechanical complication of unspecified vascular grafts, subsequent encounter
T82.399S	Other mechanical complication of unspecified vascular grafts, sequela
T82.41xA	Breakdown (mechanical) of vascular dialysis catheter, initial encounter
T82.41xD	Breakdown (mechanical) of vascular dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.41xS	Breakdown (mechanical) of vascular dialysis catheter, sequela

T82.42xA	Displacement of vascular dialysis catheter, initial encounter
T82.42xD	Displacement of vascular dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.42xS	Displacement of vascular dialysis catheter, sequela
T82.43xA	Leakage of vascular dialysis catheter, initial encounter
T82.43xD	Leakage of vascular dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.43xS	Leakage of vascular dialysis catheter, sequela
T82.49xA	Other complication of vascular dialysis catheter, initial encounter
T82.49xD	Other complication of vascular dialysis catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.49xS	Other complication of vascular dialysis catheter, sequela
T82.510A	Breakdown (mechanical) of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, initial encounter
T82.510D	Breakdown (mechanical) of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, subsequent encounter
T82.510S	Breakdown (mechanical) of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, sequela
T82.511A	Breakdown (mechanical) of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, initial encounter
T82.511D	Breakdown (mechanical) of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, subsequent encounter
T82.511S	Breakdown (mechanical) of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, sequela
T82.513A	Breakdown (mechanical) of balloon (counterpulsation) device, initial encounter
T82.513D	Breakdown (mechanical) of balloon (counterpulsation) device, subsequent encounter
T82.513S	Breakdown (mechanical) of balloon (counterpulsation) device, sequela
T82.514A	Breakdown (mechanical) of infusion catheter, initial encounter
T82.514D	Breakdown (mechanical) of infusion catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.514S	Breakdown (mechanical) of infusion catheter, sequela
T82.515A	Breakdown (mechanical) of umbrella device, initial encounter
T82.515D	Breakdown (mechanical) of umbrella device, subsequent encounter
T82.515S	Breakdown (mechanical) of umbrella device, sequela
T82.518A	Breakdown (mechanical) of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, initial encounter
T82.518D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, subsequent encounter
T82.518S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, sequela
T82.520A	Displacement of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, initial encounter
T82.520D	Displacement of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, subsequent encounter
T82.520S	Displacement of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, sequela
T82.521A	Displacement of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, initial encounter
T82.521D	Displacement of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, subsequent encounter
T82.521S	Displacement of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, sequela
T82.523A	Displacement of balloon (counterpulsation) device, initial encounter
T82.523D	Displacement of balloon (counterpulsation) device, subsequent encounter
T82.523S	Displacement of balloon (counterpulsation) device, sequela
T82.524A	Displacement of infusion catheter, initial encounter
T82.524D	Displacement of infusion catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.524S	Displacement of infusion catheter, sequela
T82.525A	Displacement of umbrella device, initial encounter
T82.525D	Displacement of umbrella device, subsequent encounter

T82.525S	Displacement of umbrella device, sequela
T82.528A	Displacement of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, initial encounter
T82.528D	Displacement of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, subsequent encounter
T82.528S	Displacement of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, sequela
T82.529A	Displacement of unspecified cardiac and vascular devices and implants, initial encounter
T82.529D	Displacement of unspecified cardiac and vascular devices and implants, subsequent encounter
T82.529S	Displacement of unspecified cardiac and vascular devices and implants, sequela
T82.530A	Leakage of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, initial encounter
T82.530D	Leakage of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, subsequent encounter
T82.530S	Leakage of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, sequela
T82.531A	Leakage of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, initial encounter
T82.531D	Leakage of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, subsequent encounter
T82.531S	Leakage of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, sequela
T82.533A	Leakage of balloon (counterpulsation) device, initial encounter
T82.533D	Leakage of balloon (counterpulsation) device, subsequent encounter
T82.533S	Leakage of balloon (counterpulsation) device, sequela
T82.534A	Leakage of infusion catheter, initial encounter
T82.534D	Leakage of infusion catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.534S	Leakage of infusion catheter, sequela
T82.535A	Leakage of umbrella device, initial encounter
T82.535D	Leakage of umbrella device, subsequent encounter
T82.535S	Leakage of umbrella device, sequela
T82.538A	Leakage of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, initial encounter
T82.538D	Leakage of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, subsequent encounter
T82.538S	Leakage of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, sequela
T82.590A	Other mechanical complication of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, initial encounter
T82.590D	Other mechanical complication of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, subsequent encounter
T82.590S	Other mechanical complication of surgically created arteriovenous fistula, sequela
T82.591A	Other mechanical complication of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, initial encounter
T82.591D	Other mechanical complication of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, subsequent encounter
T82.591S	Other mechanical complication of surgically created arteriovenous shunt, sequela
T82.593A	Other mechanical complication of balloon (counterpulsation) device, initial encounter
T82.593D	Other mechanical complication of balloon (counterpulsation) device, subsequent encounter
T82.593S	Other mechanical complication of balloon (counterpulsation) device, sequela
T82.594A	Other mechanical complication of infusion catheter, initial encounter
T82.594D	Other mechanical complication of infusion catheter, subsequent encounter
T82.594S	Other mechanical complication of infusion catheter, sequela
T82.595A	Other mechanical complication of umbrella device, initial encounter
	I

T82.595D	Other mechanical complication of umbrella device, subsequent encounter
T82.595S	Other mechanical complication of umbrella device, sequela
T82.598A	Other mechanical complication of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants, initial encounter
T82.598D	Other mechanical complication of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants,
T82.598S	subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of other cardiac and vascular devices and implants,
102.5905	sequela
T83.010A	Breakdown (mechanical) of cystostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.010D	Breakdown (mechanical) of cystostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.010S	Breakdown (mechanical) of cystostomy catheter, sequela
T83.012A	Breakdown (mechanical) of nephrostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.012D	Breakdown (mechanical) of nephrostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.012S	Breakdown (mechanical) of nephrostomy catheter, sequela
T83.018A	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary catheter, initial encounter
T83.018D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.018S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary catheter, sequela
T83.020A	Displacement of cystostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.020D	Displacement of cystostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.020S	Displacement of cystostomy catheter, sequela
T83.022A	Displacement of nephrostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.022D	Displacement of nephrostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.022S	Displacement of nephrostomy catheter, sequela
T83.028A	Displacement of other urinary catheter, initial encounter
T83.028D	Displacement of other urinary catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.028S	Displacement of other urinary catheter, sequela
T83.030A	Leakage of cystostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.030D	Leakage of cystostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.030S	Leakage of cystostomy catheter, sequela
T83.032A	Leakage of nephrostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.032D	Leakage of nephrostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.032S	Leakage of nephrostomy catheter, sequela
T83.038A	Leakage of other urinary catheter, initial encounter
T83.038D	Leakage of other urinary catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.038S	Leakage of other urinary catheter, sequela
T83.090A	Other mechanical complication of cystostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.090D	Other mechanical complication of cystostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.090S	Other mechanical complication of cystostomy catheter, sequela
T83.092A	Other mechanical complication of nephrostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.092D	Other mechanical complication of nephrostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.092S	Other mechanical complication of nephrostomy catheter, sequela
T83.098A	Other mechanical complication of other urinary catheter, initial encounter
T83.098D	Other mechanical complication of other urinary catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.098S	Other mechanical complication of other urinary catheter, sequela

T83.110A	Breakdown (mechanical) of urinary electronic stimulator device, initial encounter
T83.110D	Breakdown (mechanical) of urinary electronic stimulator device, subsequent encounter
T83.110S	Breakdown (mechanical) of urinary electronic stimulator device, sequela
T83.111A	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted urinary sphincter, initial encounter
T83.111D	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted urinary sphincter, subsequent encounter
T83.111S	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted urinary sphincter, sequela
T83.112A	Breakdown (mechanical) of indwelling ureteral stent, initial encounter
T83.112D	Breakdown (mechanical) of indwelling ureteral stent, subsequent encounter
T83.112S	Breakdown (mechanical) of indwelling ureteral stent, sequela
T83.113A	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary stents, initial encounter
T83.113D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary stents, subsequent encounter
T83.113S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary stents, sequela
T83.118A	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary devices and implants, initial encounter
T83.118D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary devices and implants, subsequent encounter
T83.118S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other urinary devices and implants, sequela
T83.120A	Displacement of urinary electronic stimulator device, initial encounter
T83.120D	Displacement of urinary electronic stimulator device, subsequent encounter
T83.120S	Displacement of urinary electronic stimulator device, sequela
T83.121A	Displacement of urinary sphincter implant, initial encounter
T83.121D	Displacement of urinary sphincter implant, subsequent encounter
T83.121S	Displacement of urinary sphincter implant, sequela
T83.122A	Displacement of indwelling ureteral stent, initial encounter
T83.122D	Displacement of indwelling ureteral stent, subsequent encounter
T83.122S	Displacement of indwelling ureteral stent, sequela
T83.123A	Displacement of other urinary stents, initial encounter
T83.123D	Displacement of other urinary stents, subsequent encounter
T83.123S	Displacement of other urinary stents, sequela
T83.128A	Displacement of other urinary devices and implants, initial encounter
T83.128D	Displacement of other urinary devices and implants, subsequent encounter
T83.128S	Displacement of other urinary devices and implants, sequela
T83.190A	Other mechanical complication of urinary electronic stimulator device, initial encounter
T83.190D	Other mechanical complication of urinary electronic stimulator device, subsequent encounter
T83.190S	Other mechanical complication of urinary electronic stimulator device, sequela
T83.191A	Other mechanical complication of implanted urinary sphincter, initial encounter
T83.191D	Other mechanical complication of implanted urinary sphincter, subsequent encounter
T83.191S	Other mechanical complication of implanted urinary sphincter, sequela
T83.192A	Other mechanical complication of indwelling ureteral stent, initial encounter
T83.192D	Other mechanical complication of indwelling ureteral stent, subsequent encounter
T83.192S	Other mechanical complication of indwelling ureteral stent, sequela
T83.193A	Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, initial encounter
T83.193D	Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, subsequent encounter
T83.193S	Other mechanical complication of other urinary stent, sequela

T83.198A	Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, initial encounter
T83.198D	Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, mittal encounter
100.1000	encounter
T83.198S	Other mechanical complication of other urinary devices and implants, sequela
T83.21xA	Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter
T83.21xD	Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter
T83.21xS	Breakdown (mechanical) of graft of urinary organ, sequela
T83.22xA	Displacement of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter
T83.22xD	Displacement of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter
T83.22xS	Displacement of graft of urinary organ, sequela
T83.23xA	Leakage of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter
T83.23xD	Leakage of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter
T83.23xS	Leakage of graft of urinary organ, sequela
T83.24XA	Erosion of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter
T83.24XD	Erosion of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter
T83.24XS	Erosion of graft of urinary organ, sequela
T83.25XA	Exposure of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter
T83.25XD	Exposure of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter
T83.25XS	Exposure of graft of urinary organ, sequela
T83.29xA	Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, initial encounter
T83.29xD	Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, subsequent encounter
T83.29xS	Other mechanical complication of graft of urinary organ, sequela
T83.31xA	Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter
T83.31xD	Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter
T83.31xS	Breakdown (mechanical) of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela
T83.32xA	Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter
T83.32xD	Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent encounter
T83.32xS	Displacement of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela
T83.39xA	Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, initial encounter
T83.39xD	Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, subsequent
T83.39xS	encounter  Other mechanical complication of intrauterine contraceptive device, sequela
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
T83.410A T83.410D	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter  Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T83.410D	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted penile prostnesis, subsequent encounter  Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted penile prostnesis, sequela
T83.410S	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted penile prostnesis, sequela  Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter
T83.411D	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted testicular prostnesis, initial encounter
T83.411S	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted testicular prostnesis, subsequent encounter
	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
T83.418A	Breakdown (mechanical) of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, initial encounter
T83.418D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital
<b>T00</b> 4:50	tract, subsequent encounter
T83.418S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, sequela
T83.420A	Displacement of implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter
	, milation of milation products, milation of the milation

T83.420D	Displacement of implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T83.420S	Displacement of implanted penile prosthesis, sequela
T83.421A	Displacement of implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter
T83.421D	Displacement of implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T83.421S	Displacement of implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela
T83.428A	Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, initial encounter
T83.428D	Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter
T83.428S	Displacement of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, sequela
T83.490A	Other mechanical complication of implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter
T83.490D	Other mechanical complication of implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T83.490S	Other mechanical complication of implanted penile prosthesis, sequela
T83.491A	Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter
T83.491D	Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T83.491S	Other mechanical complication of implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela
T83.498A	Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, initial encounter
T83.498D	Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, subsequent encounter
T83.498S	Other mechanical complication of other prosthetic devices, implants and grafts of genital tract, sequela
T83.510A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to cystostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.510D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to cystostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.510S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to cystostomy catheter, sequela
T83.511A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling urethral catheter, initial encounter
T83.511D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling urethral catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.511S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling urethral catheter, sequela
T83.512A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to nephrostomy catheter, initial encounter
T83.512D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to nephrostomy catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.512S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to nephrostomy catheter, sequela
T83.518A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary catheter, initial encounter
T83.518D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary catheter, subsequent encounter
T83.518S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary catheter, sequela
T83.590A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device, initial encounter
T83.590D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device, subsequent encounter
T83.590S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary neurostimulation device, sequela
T83.591A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, initial encounter
T83.591D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, subsequent encounter

T83.591S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted urinary sphincter, sequela
T83.592A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, initial encounter
T83.592D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, subsequent encounter
T83.592S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to indwelling ureteral stent, sequela
T83.593A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, initial encounter
T83.593D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, subsequent encounter
T83.593S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other urinary stents, sequela
T83.598A	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, initial encounter
T83.598D	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, subsequent encounter
T83.598S	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in urinary system, sequela
T83.61XA	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, initial encounter
T83.61XD	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T83.61XS	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted penile prosthesis, sequela
T83.62XA	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, initial encounter
T83.62XD	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T83.62XS	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to implanted testicular prosthesis, sequela
T83.69XA	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, initial encounter
T83.69XD	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, subsequent encounter
T83.69XS	Infection and inflammatory reaction due to other prosthetic device, implant and graft in genital tract, sequela
T83.712A	Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter
T83.712D	Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent encounter
T83.712S	Erosion of implanted urethral mesh to surrounding organ or tissue, sequela
T83.713A	Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter
T83.713D	Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent encounter
T83.713S	Erosion of implanted urethral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, sequela
T83.714A	Erosion of implanted ureteral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter
T83.714D	Erosion of implanted ureteral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent encounter
T83.714S	Erosion of implanted ureteral bulking agent to surrounding organ or tissue, sequela
T83.718A	Erosion of other implanted mesh to organ or tissue, initial encounter
T83.718D	Erosion of other implanted mesh to organ or tissue, subsequent encounter
T83.718S	Erosion of other implanted mesh to organ or tissue, sequela
T83.719A	Erosion of other prosthetic materials to surrounding organ or tissue, initial encounter
T83.719D	Erosion of other prosthetic materials to surrounding organ or tissue, subsequent encounter

T83.719S	Erosion of other prosthetic materials to surrounding organ or tissue, sequela
T83.722A	Exposure of implanted urethral mesh into urethra, initial encounter
T83.722D	Exposure of implanted urethral mesh into urethra, subsequent encounter
T83.722S	Exposure of implanted urethral mesh into urethra, sequela
T83.723A	Exposure of implanted urethral bulking agent into urethra, initial encounter
T83.723D	Exposure of implanted urethral bulking agent into urethra, subsequent encounter
T83.723S	Exposure of implanted urethral bulking agent into urethra, sequela
T83.724A	Exposure of implanted ureteral bulking agent into ureter, initial encounter
T83.724D	Exposure of implanted ureteral bulking agent into ureter, subsequent encounter
T83.724S	Exposure of implanted ureteral bulking agent into ureter, sequela
T83.728A	Exposure of other implanted mesh into organ or tissue, initial encounter
T83.728D	Exposure of other implanted mesh into organ or tissue, subsequent encounter
T83.728S	Exposure of other implanted mesh into organ or tissue, sequela
T83.729A	Exposure of other prosthetic materials into organ or tissue, initial encounter
T83.729D	Exposure of other prosthetic materials into organ or tissue, subsequent encounter
T83.729S	Exposure of other prosthetic materials into organ or tissue, sequela
T83.79XA	Other specified complications due to other prosthetic materials, initial encounter
T83.79XD	Other specified complications due to other prosthetic materials, subsequent encounter
T83.79XS	Other specified complications due to other prosthetic materials, sequela
T84.010A	Broken internal right hip prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.010D	Broken internal right hip prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.010S	Broken internal right hip prosthesis, sequela
T84.011A	Broken internal left hip prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.011D	Broken internal left hip prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.011S	Broken internal left hip prosthesis, sequela
T84.012A	Broken internal right knee prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.012D	Broken internal right knee prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.012S	Broken internal right knee prosthesis, sequela
T84.013A	Broken internal left knee prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.013D	Broken internal left knee prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.013S	Broken internal left knee prosthesis, sequela
T84.018A	Broken internal joint prosthesis, other site, initial encounter
T84.018D	Broken internal joint prosthesis, other site, subsequent encounter
T84.018S	Broken internal joint prosthesis, other site, sequela
T84.019A	Broken internal joint prosthesis, unspecified site, initial encounter
T84.019D	Broken internal joint prosthesis, unspecified site, subsequent encounter
T84.019S	Broken internal joint prosthesis, unspecified site, sequela
T84.020A	Dislocation of internal right hip prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.020D	Dislocation of internal right hip prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.020S	Dislocation of internal right hip prosthesis, sequela
T84.021A	Dislocation of internal left hip prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.021D	Dislocation of internal left hip prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.021S	Dislocation of internal left hip prosthesis, sequela

T84.022A	Instability of internal right knee prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.022D	Instability of internal right knee prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.022S	Instability of internal right knee prosthesis, sequela
T84.023A	Instability of internal left knee prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.023D	Instability of internal left knee prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.023S	Instability of internal left knee prosthesis, sequela
T84.028A	Dislocation of other internal joint prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.028D	Dislocation of other internal joint prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.028S	Dislocation of other internal joint prosthesis, sequela
T84.029A	Dislocation of unspecified internal joint prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.029D	Dislocation of unspecified internal joint prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.029S	Dislocation of unspecified internal joint prosthesis, sequela
T84.030A	Mechanical loosening of internal right hip prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.030D	Mechanical loosening of internal right hip prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.030S	Mechanical loosening of internal right hip prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.031A	Mechanical loosening of internal left hip prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.031D	Mechanical loosening of internal left hip prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.031S	Mechanical loosening of internal left hip prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.032A	Mechanical loosening of internal right knee prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.032D	Mechanical loosening of internal right knee prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.032S	Mechanical loosening of internal right knee prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.033A	Mechanical loosening of internal left knee prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.033D	Mechanical loosening of internal left knee prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.033S	Mechanical loosening of internal left knee prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.038A	Mechanical loosening of other internal prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.038D	Mechanical loosening of other internal prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.038S	Mechanical loosening of other internal prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.039A	Mechanical loosening of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.039D	Mechanical loosening of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.039S	Mechanical loosening of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.049S	Periprosthetic fracture around unspecified internal prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.050A	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic right hip joint, initial encounter
T84.050D	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic right hip joint, subsequent encounter
T84.050S	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic right hip joint, sequela
T84.051A	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic left hip joint, initial encounter
T84.051D	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic left hip joint, subsequent encounter
T84.051S	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic left hip joint, sequela
T84.052A	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic right knee joint, initial encounter
T84.052D	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic right knee joint, subsequent encounter
T84.052S	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic right knee joint, sequela
T84.053A	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic left knee joint, initial encounter
T84.053D	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic left knee joint, subsequent encounter
T84.053S	Periprosthetic osteolysis of internal prosthetic left knee joint, sequela

T84.058A	Periprosthetic osteolysis of other internal prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.058D	Periprosthetic osteolysis of other internal prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.058S	Periprosthetic osteolysis of other internal prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.059A	Periprosthetic osteolysis of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.059D	Periprosthetic osteolysis of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.059S	Periprosthetic osteolysis of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.060A	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic right hip joint, initial encounter
T84.060D	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic right hip joint, subsequent encounter
T84.060S	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic right hip joint, sequela
T84.061A	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic left hip joint, initial encounter
T84.061D	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic left hip joint, subsequent encounter
T84.061S	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic left hip joint, sequela
T84.062A	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic right knee joint, initial encounter
T84.062D	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic right knee joint, subsequent encounter
T84.062S	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic right knee joint, sequela
T84.063A	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic left knee joint, initial encounter
T84.063D	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic left knee joint, subsequent encounter
T84.063S	Wear of articular bearing surface of internal prosthetic left knee joint, sequela
T84.068A	Wear of articular bearing surface of other internal prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.068D	Wear of articular bearing surface of other internal prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.068S	Wear of articular bearing surface of other internal prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.069A	Wear of articular bearing surface of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, initial encounter
T84.069D	Wear of articular bearing surface of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, subsequent encounter
T84.069S	Wear of articular bearing surface of unspecified internal prosthetic joint, sequela
T84.090A	Other mechanical complication of internal right hip prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.090D	Other mechanical complication of internal right hip prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.090S	Other mechanical complication of internal right hip prosthesis, sequela
T84.091A	Other mechanical complication of internal left hip prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.091D	Other mechanical complication of internal left hip prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.091S	Other mechanical complication of internal left hip prosthesis, sequela
T84.092A	Other mechanical complication of internal right knee prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.092D	Other mechanical complication of internal right knee prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.092S	Other mechanical complication of internal right knee prosthesis, sequela
T84.093A	Other mechanical complication of internal left knee prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.093D	Other mechanical complication of internal left knee prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.093S	Other mechanical complication of internal left knee prosthesis, sequela
T84.098A	Other mechanical complication of other internal joint prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.098D	Other mechanical complication of other internal joint prosthesis, subsequent encounter

T84.098S	Other mechanical complication of other internal joint prosthesis, sequela
T84.099A	Other mechanical complication of unspecified internal joint prosthesis, initial encounter
T84.099D	Other mechanical complication of unspecified internal joint prosthesis, subsequent encounter
T84.099S	Other mechanical complication of unspecified internal joint prosthesis, sequela
T84.110A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of right humerus, initial encounter
T84.110D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of right humerus, subsequent encounter
T84.110S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of right humerus, sequela
T84.111A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of left humerus, initial encounter
T84.111D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of left humerus, subsequent encounter
T84.111S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of left humerus, sequela
T84.112A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of right forearm, initial encounter
T84.112D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of right forearm, subsequent encounter
T84.112S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of right forearm, sequela
T84.113A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, initial encounter
T84.113D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, subsequent encounter
T84.113S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, sequela
T84.114A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of right femur, initial encounter
T84.114D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of right femur, subsequent encounter
T84.114S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of right femur, sequela
T84.115A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of left femur, initial encounter
T84.115D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of left femur, subsequent encounter
T84.115S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of left femur, sequela
T84.116A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, initial encounter
T84.116D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, subsequent encounter
T84.116S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, sequela
T84.117A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, initial encounter
T84.117D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter
T84.117S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, sequela
T84.119A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, initial encounter
T84.119D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, subsequent encounter
T84.119S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, sequela
T84.120A	Displacement of internal fixation device of right humerus, initial encounter
T84.120D	Displacement of internal fixation device of right humerus, subsequent encounter
T84.120S	Displacement of internal fixation device of right humerus, sequela

T84.121A	Displacement of internal fixation device of left humerus, initial encounter
T84.121D	Displacement of internal fixation device of left humerus, subsequent encounter
T84.121S	Displacement of internal fixation device of left humerus, sequela
T84.122A	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of right forearm, initial encounter
T84.122D	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of right forearm, subsequent encounter
T84.122S	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of right forearm, sequela
T84.123A	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, initial encounter
T84.123D	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, subsequent encounter
T84.123S	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, sequela
T84.124A	Displacement of internal fixation device of right femur, initial encounter
T84.124D	Displacement of internal fixation device of right femur, subsequent encounter
T84.124S	Displacement of internal fixation device of right femur, sequela
T84.125A	Displacement of internal fixation device of left femur, initial encounter
T84.125D	Displacement of internal fixation device of left femur, subsequent encounter
T84.125S	Displacement of internal fixation device of left femur, sequela
T84.126A	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, initial encounter
T84.126D	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, subsequent encounter
T84.126S	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, sequela
T84.127A	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, initial encounter
T84.127D	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter
T84.127S	Displacement of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, sequela
T84.129A	Displacement of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, initial encounter
T84.129D	Displacement of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, subsequent encounter
T84.129S	Displacement of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, sequela
T84.190A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right humerus, initial encounter
T84.190D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right humerus, subsequent encounter
T84.190S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right humerus, sequela
T84.191A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left humerus, initial encounter
T84.191D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left humerus, subsequent encounter
T84.191S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left humerus, sequela
T84.192A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right forearm, initial encounter
T84.192D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right forearm, subsequent encounter
T84.192S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right forearm, sequela
T84.193A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, initial encounter
T84.193D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, subsequent encounter

T84.193S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left forearm, sequela
T84.194A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, initial encounter
T84.194D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, subsequent encounter
T84.194S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of right femur, sequela
T84.195A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, initial encounter
T84.195D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, subsequent encounter
T84.195S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of left femur, sequela
T84.196A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, initial encounter
T84.196D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, subsequent encounter
T84.196S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of right lower leg, sequela
T84.197A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, initial encounter
T84.197D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, subsequent encounter
T84.197S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bone of left lower leg, sequela
T84.199A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, initial encounter
T84.199D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, subsequent encounter
T84.199S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of unspecified bone of limb, sequela
T84.210A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, initial encounter
T84.210D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, subsequent encounter
T84.210S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, sequela
T84.213A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, initial encounter
T84.213D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, subsequent encounter
T84.213S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, sequela
T84.216A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of vertebrae, initial encounter
T84.216D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of vertebrae, subsequent encounter
T84.216S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of vertebrae, sequela
T84.218A	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of other bones, initial encounter
T84.218D	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter
T84.218S	Breakdown (mechanical) of internal fixation device of other bones, sequela
T84.220A	Displacement of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, initial encounter
T84.220D	Displacement of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, subsequent encounter
T84.220S	Displacement of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, sequela

T84.223A	Displacement of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, initial encounter
T84.223D	Displacement of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, subsequent encounter
T84.223S	Displacement of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, sequela
T84.226A	Displacement of internal fixation device of vertebrae, initial encounter
T84.226D	Displacement of internal fixation device of vertebrae, subsequent encounter
T84.226S	Displacement of internal fixation device of vertebrae, sequela
T84.228A	Displacement of internal fixation device of other bones, initial encounter
T84.228D	Displacement of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter
T84.228S	Displacement of internal fixation device of other bones, sequela
T84.290A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, initial encounter
T84.290D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, subsequent encounter
T84.290S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of hand and fingers, sequela
T84.293A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, initial encounter
T84.293D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, subsequent encounter
T84.293S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of bones of foot and toes, sequela
T84.296A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of vertebrae, initial encounter
T84.296D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of vertebrae, subsequent encounter
T84.296S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of vertebrae, sequela
T84.298A	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, initial encounter
T84.298D	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, subsequent encounter
T84.298S	Other mechanical complication of internal fixation device of other bones, sequela
T84.310A	Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter
T84.310D	Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter
T84.310S	Breakdown (mechanical) of electronic bone stimulator, sequela
T84.318A	Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter
T84.318D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter
T84.318S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela
T84.320A	Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter
T84.320D	Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter
T84.320S	Displacement of electronic bone stimulator, sequela
T84.328A	Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter
T84.328D	Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter
T84.328S	Displacement of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela
T84.390A	Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, initial encounter
	Carlot integration of older on both barre damage, initial one carlot
T84.390D	Other mechanical complication of electronic bone stimulator, subsequent encounter

T84.398A	Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter
T84.398D	Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter
T84.398S	Other mechanical complication of other bone devices, implants and grafts, sequela
T84.410A	Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, initial encounter
T84.410D	Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, subsequent encounter
T84.410S	Breakdown (mechanical) of muscle and tendon graft, sequela
T84.418A	Breakdown (mechanical) of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter
T84.418D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter
T84.418S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, sequela
T84.420A	Displacement of muscle and tendon graft, initial encounter
T84.420D	Displacement of muscle and tendon graft, subsequent encounter
T84.420S	Displacement of muscle and tendon graft, sequela
T84.428A	Displacement of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter
T84.428D	Displacement of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter
T84.428S	Displacement of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, sequela
T84.490A	Other mechanical complication of muscle and tendon graft, initial encounter
T84.490D	Other mechanical complication of muscle and tendon graft, subsequent encounter
T84.490S	Other mechanical complication of muscle and tendon graft, sequela
T84.498A	Other mechanical complication of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, initial encounter
T84.498D	Other mechanical complication of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, subsequent encounter
T84.498S	Other mechanical complication of other internal orthopedic devices, implants and grafts, sequela
T85.01xA	Breakdown (mechanical) of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter
T85.01xD	Breakdown (mechanical) of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter
T85.01xS	Breakdown (mechanical) of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela
T85.02xA	Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter
T85.02xD	Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter
T85.02xS	Displacement of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela
T85.03xA	Leakage of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter
T85.03xD	Leakage of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter
T85.03xS	Leakage of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela
T85.09xA	Other mechanical complication of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, initial encounter
T85.09xD	Other mechanical complication of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, subsequent encounter
T85.09xS	Other mechanical complication of ventricular intracranial (communicating) shunt, sequela
T85.110A	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), initial encounter

T85.110D	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter
T85.110S	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), sequela
T85.111A	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter
T85.111D	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter
T85.111S	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela
T85.112A	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter
T85.112D	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter
T85.112S	Breakdown (mechanical) of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), sequela
T85.118A	Breakdown (mechanical) of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, initial encounter
T85.118D	Breakdown (mechanical) of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter
T85.118S	Breakdown (mechanical) of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela
T85.120A	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), initial encounter
T85.120D	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter
T85.120S	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), sequela
T85.121A	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter
T85.121D	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter
T85.121S	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), sequela
T85.122A	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter
T85.122D	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter
T85.122S	Displacement of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), sequela
T85.128A	Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, initial encounter
T85.128D	Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter
T85.128S	Displacement of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela
T85.190A	Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), initial encounter
T85.190D	Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter
T85.190S	Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of brain, electrode (lead), sequela
T85.191A	Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), initial encounter

T85.191D	Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral nerve, electrode (lead), subsequent encounter
T85.191S	Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of peripheral
T85.192A	nerve, electrode (lead), sequela  Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord, electrode (lead), initial encounter
T85.192D	Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord,
T85.192S	electrode (lead), subsequent encounter  Other mechanical complication of implanted electronic neurostimulator of spinal cord,
103.1923	electrode (lead), sequela
T85.199A	Other mechanical complication of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, initial encounter
T85.199D	Other mechanical complication of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, subsequent encounter
T85.199S	Other mechanical complication of other implanted electronic stimulator of nervous system, sequela
T86.10	Unspecified complication of kidney transplant
T86.11	Kidney transplant rejection
T86.12	Kidney transplant failure
T86.13	Kidney transplant infection
T86.19	Other complication of kidney transplant
T86.890	Other transplanted tissue rejection
T86.891	Other transplanted tissue failure
T86.892	Other transplanted tissue infection
T86.898	Other complications of other transplanted tissue
T86.899	Unspecified complication of other transplanted tissue
Z00.5	Encounter for examination of potential donor of organ and tissue
Z00.70	Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood without abnormal findings
Z00.71	Encounter for examination for period of delayed growth in childhood with abnormal findings
Z00.8	Encounter for other general examination
Z01.818	Encounter for other preprocedural examination
Z48.23	Encounter for aftercare following liver transplant
Z52.4	Kidney donor
Z52.6	Liver donor
Z85.00	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified digestive organ
Z85.01	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of esophagus
Z85.020	Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of stomach
Z85.028	Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of stomach
Z85.030	Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of large intestine
Z85.038	Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of large intestine
Z85.040	Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of rectum
Z85.048	Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of rectum, rectosigmoid junction, and anus
Z85.05	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of liver
Z85.060	Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of small intestine
Z85.068	Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of small intestine

Z85.07	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of pancreas
Z85.09	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other digestive organs
Z85.110	Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of bronchus and lung
Z85.118	Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of bronchus and lung
Z85.12	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of trachea
Z85.20	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified respiratory organ
Z85.21	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of larynx
Z85.22	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of nasal cavities, middle ear, and accessory sinuses
Z85.230	Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of thymus
Z85.238	Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of thymus
Z85.29	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other respiratory and intrathoracic organs
Z85.3	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of breast
Z85.40	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified female genital organ
Z85.41	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of cervix uteri
Z85.42	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of uterus
Z85.43	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of ovary
Z85.44	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other female genital organs
Z85.45	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified male genital organ
Z85.46	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of prostate
Z85.47	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of testis
Z85.48	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of epididymis
Z85.49	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other male genital organs
Z85.50	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified urinary tract organ
Z85.51	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of bladder
Z85.520	Personal history of malignant carcinoid tumor of kidney
Z85.528	Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of kidney
Z85.53	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of renal pelvis
Z85.54	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of ureter
Z85.59	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other urinary tract organ
Z85.6	Personal history of leukemia
Z85.71	Personal history of Hodgkin lymphoma
Z85.72	Personal history of non-Hodgkin lymphomas
Z85.79	Personal history of other malignant neoplasms of lymphoid, hematopoietic and related tissues
Z85.810	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of tongue
Z85.818	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other sites of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx
Z85.819	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of unspecified site of lip, oral cavity, and pharynx
Z85.820	Personal history of malignant melanoma of skin
Z85.821	Personal history of Merkel cell carcinoma
Z85.828	Personal history of other malignant neoplasm of skin
Z85.830	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of bone
Z85.831	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of soft tissue

Z85.840	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of eye
Z85.841	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of brain
Z85.848	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other parts of nervous tissue
Z85.850	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of thyroid
Z85.858	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other endocrine glands
Z85.89	Personal history of malignant neoplasm of other organs and systems
Z85.9	Personal history of malignant neoplasm, unspecified
Z87.442	Personal history of urinary calculi
Z94.4	Liver transplant status
Z98.890	Other specified postprocedural states

### **CPT Codes: 74261, 74262, 74263 CT colonography**

CPT codes	Code Description
74261	CT colonography diagnostic, including image post-processing, without contrast
	CT colonography diagnostic, including image post-processing, with contrast including
74262	non-contrast images, if performed
74263	CT colonography screening, including image post-processing

## **CPT Codes: 74712, 74713 MRI fetal**

CPT codes	Code Description
	MRI fetal, including placental and maternal pelvic imaging when performed, single or
74712	first gestation
	MRI fetal, including placental and maternal pelvic imaging when performed, each
74713	additional gestation (List separately in addition to code for primary procedure)

# **CPT Codes: 76391 MR elastography**

CPT codes	Code Description
76391	(MR (e.g., Vibration) elastography

#### **CPT Codes: 0648T, 0649T Multiparametric MRI (LiverMultiScan)**

CPT codes	Code Description
0648T	Quantitative magnetic resonance for analysis of tissue composition (eg, fat, iron, water content), including multiparametric data acquisition, data preparation and transmission, interpretation and report, obtained without diagnostic MRI examination of the same anatomy (eg, organ, gland, tissue, target structure) during the same session; single organ
0649T	Quantitative magnetic resonance for analysis of tissue composition (eg, fat, iron, water content), including multiparametric data acquisition, data preparation and transmission, interpretation and report, obtained with diagnostic MRI examination of the same anatomy (eg, organ, gland, tissue, target structure); single organ (List separately in addition to code for primary procedure)

## **Policy History**

Date	Action
10/2023	Clarified coding information.
3/2023	AIM Specialty Health changed its name to Carelon Medical Benefits Management.
3/2022	Clarified coding information.
10/2020	Clarified coding information.
2/2020	CPT 76391 added. Effective 2/9/2020.
10/2019	Clarified coding information.

#### **Disclaimer:**

Coverage is subject to applicable benefit contract. Specific benefits may vary by product and/or employer group. Please reference appropriate member materials (e.g., Benefit Handbook, Certificate of Coverage) for member-specific benefit information.

Member's medical records must document that services are medically necessary for the care provided. BCBS MA maintains the right to audit the services provided to our members, regardless of the participation status of the provider. All documentation must be available upon request. Failure to produce the requested information may result in denial or retraction of payment.